

COMPREHENSIVE ECONOMIC PARTNERSHIP AGREEMENT

BETWEEN

THE GOVERNMENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF INDIA

AND

THE GOVERNMENT OF THE UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

CONTENTS

חח		ιми	DІ	- 4
PR	\mathbf{E}^{μ}	ιvi	DI	-1

CH.	APTER 1 INITIAL PROVISIONS AND GENERAL DEFINITIONS	.1
	ARTICLE 1.1 Establishment of a Free Trade Area	.1
	ARTICLE 1.2 Objectives	.1
	ARTICLE 1.3 General Definitions	.1
	ARTICLE 1.4 Geographical Scope	.2
	ARTICLE 1.5 Relation to Other Agreements	.2
	ARTICLE 1.6 Regional and Local Government	.3
	ARTICLE 1.7 Transparency	.3
	ARTICLE 1.8 Confidential Information	.3
CH	APTER 2 TRADE IN GOODS	.1
	ARTICLE 2.1 Scope and Coverage	.1
	ARTICLE 2.2 Definitions	.1
	ARTICLE 2.3 National Treatment on Internal Taxation and Regulation	.1
	ARTICLE 2.4 Customs Duties	.2
	ARTICLE 2.5 Classification of Goods and Transposition of Schedules	.2
	ARTICLE 2.6 Temporary Admission	.2
	ARTICLE 2.7 Duty-Free Entry of Commercial Samples of Negligible Value and Printed Advertising Materials	.4
	ARTICLE 2.8 Goods Returned or Re-Entered After Repair or Alteration	.4
	ARTICLE 2.9 Import and Export Restrictions	.5
	ARTICLE 2.10 Import Licensing	.5
	ARTICLE 2.11 Customs Valuation	.6
	ARTICLE 2.12 Export Subsidies	.7
	ARTICLE 2.13 Transparency	.7
	ARTICLE 2.14 Restrictions to Safeguard the Balance-of-Payments	.7
	ARTICLE 2.15 Administrative Fees and Formalities	.7
	ARTICLE 2.16 Non-Tariff Measures	.8
	ARTICLE 2.17 State Trading Enterprises	.8
	ARTICLE 2.18 Revision Clause	8.
	ARTICLE 2.19 Exchange of Data	
	ARTICLE 2.20 Committee on Trade in Goods	.9
CH	APTER 3 RULES OF ORIGIN	.1
	ARTICLE 3.1 Definitions	.1
	ARTICLE 3.2 Origin Criteria	3

	Chapter 3)	1
	NEX 3C Issuing Authorities of the Government of India (Referred to in	
ANN	NEX 3B Product Specific Rules (Referred to in Chapter 3)	1
ANN	NEX 3A Minimum Required Information (Referred to in Chapter 3)	1
	ARTICLE 3.35 Origin Declaration	21
	ARTICLE 3.34 Exchange of Electronic Data on Origin	20
	ARTICLE 3.33 Application and Interpretation	20
	ARTICLE 3.32 Consultation and Modifications	
	ARTICLE 3.31 Cooperation	
	ARTICLE 3.30 Relevant Dates	
	ARTICLE 3.29 Non-Compliance of Products with Rules of Origin and Penalties	
	ARTICLE 3.28 Temporary Suspension of Preferential Treatment	
	ARTICLE 3.27 Prospective Restoration of Preferential Benefits	
	ARTICLE 3.26 Products Complying with Rules of Origin	
	ARTICLE 3.25 Denial of Preferential Treatment	
	ARTICLE 3.24 Confidentiality	
	ARTICLE 3.23 Release of Products	
	ARTICLE 3.22 Procedure for Verification	
	ARTICLE 3.21 Verification of Certificates of Origin	
	ARTICLE 3.20 Presentations of the Certificate of Origin	
	ARTICLE 3.19 Obligation of the Exporter/Producer/Manufacturer	
	ARTICLE 3.18 Preservation of Documents	
	ARTICLE 3.17 Application for Certificate of Origin	
	ARTICLE 3.16 Authorities	
	ARTICLE 3.15 Third-Party Invoicing	
	ARTICLE 3.14 Certificate of Origin and Certification Procedures	
	ARTICLE 3.13 Proof of Origin	8
	ARTICLE 3.12 Transport	
	ARTICLE 3.11 Accounting Segregation	7
	ARTICLE 3.10 Indirect Materials	7
	ARTICLE 3.9 Accessories, Spare Parts, Tools	7
	ARTICLE 3.8 Packages, Packing Materials and Containers	6
	ARTICLE 3.7 Bilateral Cumulation	6
	ARTICLE 3.6 Non-Qualifying Operations	6
	ARTICLE 3.5 Minimal or Insufficient Operations and Processes	5
	ARTICLE 3.4 De Minimis	4
	ARTICLE 3.3 Wholly Obtained or Produced Product	4

ANNEX 3D Issuing Authorities of the Government of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 3)	1
ANNEX 3E Format of the Certificate of Origin under the India-UAE Trade Agreement (Referred to in Chapter 3)	1
CHAPTER 4 SANITARY AND PHYTOSANITARY MEASURES	1
ARTICLE 4.1 Definitions	1
ARTICLE 4.2 Objectives	1
ARTICLE 4.3 Scope	2
ARTICLE 4.4 General Provision	2
ARTICLE 4.5 Equivalence	2
ARTICLE 4.6 Adaptation to Regional Conditions, Including Pest or Disease-Free Areas and Areas of Low Pest or Disease Prevalence	4
ARTICLE 4.7 Risk Analysis	4
ARTICLE 4.8 Audit, Certification and Import Checks	5
ARTICLE 4.9 Emergency Measures	7
ARTICLE 4.10 Transparency	7
ARTICLE 4.11 Cooperation and Capacity Building	9
ARTICLE 4.12 Technical Discussions	9
ARTICLE 4.13 Contact Points and Competent Authorities	.10
ARTICLE 4.14 Committee on SPS Measures	.10
CHAPTER 5 TECHNICAL BARRIERS TO TRADE	1
ARTICLE 5.1 Definitions	1
ARTICLE 5.2 Objectives	1
ARTICLE 5.3 Scope	1
ARTICLE 5.4 Incorporation of the TBT Agreement	
ARTICLE 5.5 Standards	
ARTICLE 5.6 Technical Regulations	4
ARTICLE 5.7 Conformity Assessment Procedures	5
ARTICLE 5.8 Cooperation	6
ARTICLE 5.9 Information Exchange and Technical Discussions	7
ARTICLE 5.10 Transparency	8
ARTICLE 5.11 Contact Points	9
ARTICLE 5.12 Sub-Committee on Standards, Technical Regulations and Conformity Assessment Procedures	9
ARTICLE 5.13 Annexes	.10
ANNEX 5A Bilateral Cooperation on Pharmaceutical Products (Referred to in Chapter 5)	1

СН	APTER 6 CUSTOMS PROCEDURES & TRADE FACILITATION	1
	ARTICLE 6.1 Definitions	1
	ARTICLE 6.2 Scope	2
	ARTICLE 6.3 General Provisions	2
	ARTICLE 6.4 Publication and Availability of Information	2
	ARTICLE 6.5 Risk Management	3
	ARTICLE 6.6 Paperless Communications	3
	ARTICLE 6.7 Advance Rulings	3
	ARTICLE 6.8 Penalties	4
	ARTICLE 6.9 Release of Goods	4
	ARTICLE 6.10 Authorised Economic Operators	5
	ARTICLE 6.11 Border Agency Cooperation	5
	ARTICLE 6.12 Expedited Shipments	5
	ARTICLE 6.13 Review and Appeal	6
	ARTICLE 6.14 Customs Cooperation	6
	ARTICLE 6.15 Confidentiality	7
	ARTICLE 6.16 Subcommittee on Customs Procedures and Trade Facilitation	7
CH.	APTER 7 TRADE REMEDIES	.1
	ARTICLE 7.1 Definitions	1
	ARTICLE 7.2 Anti-Dumping and Countervailing Measures	1
	ARTICLE 7.3 Bilateral Safeguard Measures	3
	ARTICLE 7.4 Global Safeguard Measures	.7
	ARTICLE 7.5 Subcommittee on Trade Remedies	8
CH.	APTER-8 TRADE IN SERVICES	.1
	ARTICLE 8.1 Definitions	1
	ARTICLE 8.2 Scope and Coverage	4
	ARTICLE 8.3 Market Access	5
	ARTICLE 8.4 National Treatment	6
	ARTICLE 8.5 Additional Commitments	.6
	ARTICLE 8.6 Most Favoured Nation Treatment	.6
	ARTICLE 8.7 Schedule of Specific Commitments	
	ARTICLE 8.8 Modification of Schedules	
	ARTICLE 8.9 Review	8
	ARTICLE 8.9 Review	8 8
	ARTICLE 8.9 Review	8 8 10
	ARTICLE 8.9 Review	8 8 10

	ARTICLE 8.14 Safeguard Measures	12
	ARTICLE 8.15 Subsidies	12
	ARTICLE 8.16 Payments and Transfers	12
	ARTICLE 8.17 Restrictions to Safeguard the Balance of Payments	12
	ARTICLE 8.18 Denial of Benefits	13
	ARTICLE 8.19 Movement of Natural Persons	14
AN	NEX 8C Telecommunication Services (Referred to in Chapter 8)	1
AN	NEX 8D Movement of Natural Persons Supplying Services (Referred to	
	in Chapter 8)	1
CH	APTER 9 DIGITAL TRADE	1
	ARTICLE 9.1 Definitions	1
	ARTICLE 9.2 Objectives	2
	ARTICLE 9.3 General Provisions	2
	ARTICLE 9.4 Paperless Trading	2
	ARTICLE 9.5 Domestic Electronic Transactions Framework	3
	ARTICLE 9.6 Authentication	3
	ARTICLE 9.7 Digital Identities	4
	ARTICLE 9.8 Online Consumer Protection	4
	ARTICLE 9.9 Unsolicited Commercial Electronic Messages	4
	ARTICLE 9.10 Personal Data Protection	5
	ARTICLE 9.11 Cross-Border Flow of Information	5
	ARTICLE 9.12 Open Data	6
	ARTICLE 9.13 Digital Government	6
	ARTICLE 9.14 Cooperation on Digital Products	7
	ARTICLE 9.15 Customs Duties	7
	ARTICLE 9.16 Digital and Electronic Invoicing	8
	ARTICLE 9.17 Digital and Electronic Payments	8
	ARTICLE 9.18 Principles on Access to and Use of the Internet for Digital Trade	9
	ARTICLE 9.19 Cyber Security	9
	ARTICLE 9.20 Cooperation	9
CHA	APTER 10 GOVERNMENT PROCUREMENT	1
	ARTICLE 10.1 Definitions	1
	ARTICLE 10.2 General provisions	
	ARTICLE 10.3 Scope	2
	ARTICLE 10.4 Exceptions	
	ARTICLE 10.5 General Principles	5
	ARTICLE 10.6 Publication of Procurement Information	6

	ARTICLE 10.7 Notices of Intended Procurement	0
	ARTICLE 10.8 Conditions for Participation	8
	ARTICLE 10.9 Qualification of Suppliers	9
	ARTICLE 10.10 Electronic Reverse Auction	11
	ARTICLE 10.11 Limited Tendering	11
	ARTICLE 10.12 Negotiations	13
	ARTICLE 10.13 Technical Specifications	14
	ARTICLE 10.14 Tender Documentation	15
	ARTICLE 10.15 Time Periods	16
	ARTICLE 10.16 Treatment of Tenders and Awarding of Contracts	16
	ARTICLE 10.17 Transparency and Post-Award Information	17
	ARTICLE 10.18 Disclosure of Information	17
	ARTICLE 10.19 Ensuring Integrity in Procurement Practices	
	ARTICLE 10.20 Domestic Review	18
	ARTICLE 10.21 Modifications and Rectifications of Annex	20
	ARTICLE 10.22 Facilitation of Participation by Micro, Small and Medium Enterprises (MSMEs)	21
	ARTICLE 10.23 Financial Obligations	21
	ARTICLE 10.24 Language	22
	ARTICLE 10.25 Dispute Settlement Mechanism	22
AN	ARTICLE 10.25 Dispute Settlement Mechanism NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10)	
		1
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10)	1
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10)	1 1
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10) NEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10)	1 1 1
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10) NEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10) APTER 11 INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ARTICLE 11.1 Definitions	1 1 1
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10) NEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10) APTER 11 INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ARTICLE 11.1 Definitions ARTICLE 11.2 Objectives	1111
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10) NEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10) APTER 11 INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ARTICLE 11.1 Definitions ARTICLE 11.2 Objectives ARTICLE 11.3 Principles	11111
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10) NEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10) APTER 11 INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ARTICLE 11.1 Definitions ARTICLE 11.2 Objectives ARTICLE 11.3 Principles ARTICLE 11.4 Understandings in Respect of this Chapter	111111
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10) NEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10) APTER 11 INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ARTICLE 11.1 Definitions ARTICLE 11.2 Objectives ARTICLE 11.3 Principles ARTICLE 11.4 Understandings in Respect of this Chapter ARTICLE 11.5 Nature and Scope of Obligations	111111
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10) NEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10) APTER 11 INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ARTICLE 11.1 Definitions ARTICLE 11.2 Objectives ARTICLE 11.3 Principles ARTICLE 11.4 Understandings in Respect of this Chapter ARTICLE 11.5 Nature and Scope of Obligations ARTICLE 11.6 TRIPS and Public Health	1111111
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10) NEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10) APTER 11 INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ARTICLE 11.1 Definitions ARTICLE 11.2 Objectives ARTICLE 11.3 Principles ARTICLE 11.4 Understandings in Respect of this Chapter ARTICLE 11.5 Nature and Scope of Obligations ARTICLE 11.6 TRIPS and Public Health ARTICLE 11.7 National Treatment	1111111
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10) NEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10) APTER 11 INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ARTICLE 11.1 Definitions ARTICLE 11.2 Objectives ARTICLE 11.3 Principles ARTICLE 11.4 Understandings in Respect of this Chapter ARTICLE 11.5 Nature and Scope of Obligations ARTICLE 11.6 TRIPS and Public Health ARTICLE 11.7 National Treatment ARTICLE 11.8 Most-Favoured-Nation Treatment	11112233
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10) NEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10) APTER 11 INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ARTICLE 11.1 Definitions ARTICLE 11.2 Objectives ARTICLE 11.3 Principles ARTICLE 11.4 Understandings in Respect of this Chapter ARTICLE 11.5 Nature and Scope of Obligations ARTICLE 11.6 TRIPS and Public Health ARTICLE 11.7 National Treatment ARTICLE 11.8 Most-Favoured-Nation Treatment ARTICLE 11.9 Transparency and Ease of Access	11112333
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10) NEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10) APTER 11 INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ARTICLE 11.1 Definitions ARTICLE 11.2 Objectives ARTICLE 11.3 Principles ARTICLE 11.4 Understandings in Respect of this Chapter ARTICLE 11.5 Nature and Scope of Obligations. ARTICLE 11.6 TRIPS and Public Health. ARTICLE 11.7 National Treatment. ARTICLE 11.8 Most-Favoured-Nation Treatment. ARTICLE 11.9 Transparency and Ease of Access ARTICLE 11.10 Application of Chapter to Existing Subject Matter and Prior Acts	11123344
AN	NEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10) NEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10) APTER 11 INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ARTICLE 11.1 Definitions ARTICLE 11.2 Objectives ARTICLE 11.3 Principles ARTICLE 11.4 Understandings in Respect of this Chapter ARTICLE 11.5 Nature and Scope of Obligations ARTICLE 11.6 TRIPS and Public Health ARTICLE 11.7 National Treatment ARTICLE 11.8 Most-Favoured-Nation Treatment ARTICLE 11.9 Transparency and Ease of Access ARTICLE 11.10 Application of Chapter to Existing Subject Matter and Prior Acts ARTICLE 11.11 Exhaustion of Intellectual Property Rights	1111

	ARTICLE 11.15 Use of Identical or Similar Signs	6
	ARTICLE 11.16 Scope of Protection in Trademarks	6
	ARTICLE 11.17 Well-Known Trademarks	6
	ARTICLE 11.18 Procedural Aspects of Examination, Opposition and Cancellation	7
	ARTICLE 11.19 Classification of Goods and Services	8
	ARTICLE 11.20 Multiclass Application	8
	ARTICLE 11.21 Term of Protection for Trademarks	8
	ARTICLE 11.22 Exceptions	8
	ARTICLE 11.23 Country Names	9
	ARTICLE 11.24 Recognition of Geographical Indications	9
	ARTICLE 11.25 Opposition Procedures	9
	ARTICLE 11.26 Grace Period	9
	ARTICLE 11.27 Exceptions	10
	ARTICLE 11.28 Genetic Resources, Traditional Knowledge and Traditional Cultural Expressions	10
	ARTICLE 11.29 Protection of Undisclosed Test or Other Data for Pharmaceutical Products	10
	ARTICLE 11.30 Rights of Reproduction, Distribution and Communication	11
	ARTICLE 11.31 Related Rights	12
	ARTICLE 11.32 Obligations Concerning Protection of Technological Measures and Rights Management Information	13
	ARTICLE 11.33 Limitations and Exceptions	
	ARTICLE 11.34 General Obligation in Enforcement	14
CHA	APTER 12 INVESTMENT AND TRADE	1
	ARTICLE 12.1 UAE-India Bilateral Investment Treaty	
	ARTICLE 12.2 Promotion of Investment	
	ARTICLE 12.3 Technical Council	
	ARTICLE 12.4 Objectives of the Council	
	ARTICLE 12.5 Role of the Council	2
	ARTICLE 12.6 Non-Application of Dispute Settlement	2
CHA	APTER 13 MICRO, SMALL AND MEDIUM-SIZED ENTERPRISES (SMEs)	1
	ARTICLE 13.1 General Principles	
	ARTICLE 13.2 Cooperation to Increase Trade and Investment Opportunities for SMEs.	
	ARTICLE 13.3 Information Sharing	2
	ARTICLE 13.4 Committee on SME Issues	3
	ARTICLE 13.5 Non-Application of Dispute Settlement	4
CHA	APTER 14 ECONOMIC COOPERATION	1
	ARTICLE 14.1 Objectives	1
	THE TOTAL PROPERTY OF THE PROP	

	ARTICLE 14.2 Scope	1
	ARTICLE: 14.3 Annual Work Program on Economic Cooperation Activities	2
	ARTICLE 14.4 Competition Policy	2
	ARTICLE 14.5 Environmental Cooperation	2
	ARTICLE 14.6 Air Services Cooperation	3
	ARTICLE 14.7 Resources	3
	ARTICLE 14.8 Committee on Economic Cooperation	3
	ARTICLE 14.9 Non-Application of Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement)	4
CH	APTER 15 DISPUTE SETTLEMENT	1
	ARTICLE 15.1 Objective	
	ARTICLE 15.2 Cooperation	
	ARTICLE 15.3 Scope of Application	1
	ARTICLE 15.4 Contact Points	1
	ARTICLE 15.5 Request for Information	1
	ARTICLE 15.6 Consultations	2
	ARTICLE 15.7 Good Offices or Mediation	2
	ARTICLE 15.8 Establishment of a Panel	3
	ARTICLE 15.9 Composition of a Panel	3
	ARTICLE 15.10 Requirements for Panellists	4
	ARTICLE 15.11 Replacement of Panellists	4
	ARTICLE 15.12 Functions of the Panel	4
	ARTICLE 15.13 Terms of Reference	5
	ARTICLE 15.14 Decision on Urgency	5
	ARTICLE 15.15 Rules of Interpretation	5
	ARTICLE 15.16 Rules of Procedure of the Panel	5
	ARTICLE 15.17 Receipt of Information	6
	ARTICLE 15.18 Interim Report	6
	ARTICLE 15.19 Final Report	6
	ARTICLE 15.20 Implementation of the Final Report	7
	ARTICLE 15.21 Reasonable Period of Time for Compliance	7
	ARTICLE 15.22 Compliance Review	7
	ARTICLE 15.23 Temporary Remedies in Case of Non-Compliance	88
	ARTICLE 15.24 Review of any Measure Taken to Comply After the Adoption of Temporary Remedies	9
	ARTICLE 15.25 Suspension and Termination of Proceedings	10
	ARTICLE 15.26 Choice of Forum	10
	ARTICLE 15.27 Costs	11

ARTICLE 15.28 Mutually Agreed Solution11
ARTICLE 15.29 Time Periods11
ARTICLE 15.30 Annexes11
ANNEX 15A Code of Conduct for Panellists (Referred to in Chapter 15)1
ANNEX 15B Rules of Procedure for the Panel (Referred to in Chapter 15)1
CHAPTER 16 EXCEPTIONS1
ARTICLE 16.1 General Exceptions1
ARTICLE 16.2 Security Exceptions1
ARTICLE 16.3 Taxation
CHAPTER 17 ADMINISTRATION OF THE AGREEMENT1
ARTICLE 17.1 Joint Committee
ARTICLE 17.2 Communications2
CHAPTER 18 FINAL PROVISIONS1
ARTICLE 18.1 Annexes, Footnotes and Side Letters1
ARTICLE 18.2 Amendments
ARTICLE 18.3 Accession
ARTICLE 18.4 Duration and Termination1
ARTICLE 18.5 Entry into Force2
ANNEX 2A Schedule of Specific Tariff Commitments of India on Trade in
Goods (Referred to in Chapter 2)1
ANNEX 2B Schedule of Specific Tariff Commitments of United Arab Emirates (UAE) on Trade in Goods (Referred to in Chapter 2)1
ANNEX 8A Schedule of Specific Commitments of India on Trade in Services (Referred to in Chapter 8)1
ANNEX 8B Schedule of Specific Commitments of United Arab Emirates (UAE) on Trade in Services (Referred to in Chapter 8)

PREAMBLE

The Government of the United Arab Emirates (UAE) and the Government of the Republic of India (India);

hereinafter referred to individually as a "Party" and collectively as "the Parties";

RECOGNISING the Parties' strong, historic, and developing relationship, the friendly ties that exists between their people, and wishing to strengthen these links through the creation of a free trade area, thus establishing close and lasting relations;

CONSCIOUS of their respective rights and obligations under the Marrakesh Agreement Establishing the World Trade Organization, in a manner conducive to the development of regional and international cooperation, thereby contributing to the harmonious development and expansion of world trade;

MINDFUL of the dynamic and rapidly changing international environment brought about by globalisation and technological progress that presents various economic and strategic challenges and opportunities to the Parties;

AIMING to establish a clear, transparent, and predictable legal framework that supports further expansion of trade;

DETERMINED to strengthen their economic and trade relations for their mutual benefit through trade liberalisation in goods and services;

DESIRING to enhance investment facilitation and cooperation between the Parties;

AIMING to encourage transfer of technology, strengthen their bilateral relationship, encourage creation of new employment opportunities, raise living standards, and improve the general welfare of their populations;

CONVINCED that the establishment of a free trade area will provide a more favourable climate for the promotion and development of economic and trade relations between the Parties:

INTENDING to facilitate trade by promoting efficient and transparent customs procedures that reduce costs and ensure predictability for their importers and exporters;

DETERMINED to support the growth and development of micro, small and mediumsized enterprises by enhancing their ability to participate in, and benefit from the opportunities created by this Agreement;

RECOGNISING their right to regulate and to preserve the flexibility of the Parties to set legislative and regulatory priorities;

RECOGNISING FURTHER the need to protect legitimate public welfare objectives, such as health, safety, environmental protection, conservation of living or non-living exhaustible natural resources, integrity and stability of the financial system, and

public morals, in accordance with the rights and obligations provided in this Agreement;

CONSCIOUS that a bilateral relationship between the Parties will contribute to trade expansion and promote greater regional economic integration, not only between the Parties but also in the region; and

CONVINCED that this Agreement will open a new era for the relationship between the Parties;

HAVE AGREED, AS FOLLOWS:

CHAPTER 1 INITIAL PROVISIONS AND GENERAL DEFINITIONS

ARTICLE 1.1 Establishment of a Free Trade Area

As developing country World Trade Organization (WTO) Members, the Parties to this Comprehensive Economic Partnership Agreement (CEPA) hereby establish a free trade area, in conformity with the Decision of 28 November 1979 on Differential and More Favourable Treatment, Reciprocity and Fuller Participation of Developing Countries (Enabling Clause) and Article V of the General Agreement on Trade in Services (GATS).

ARTICLE 1.2 Objectives

The objectives of this Agreement are:

- (a) to strengthen and enhance trade and economic cooperation in the fields agreed between the Parties;
- (b) to liberalise and facilitate trade between the Parties in accordance with the provisions of this Agreement;
- (c) to enhance investment facilitation and cooperation between the Parties in accordance with the provisions of this Agreement;
- (d) to improve the efficiency and competitiveness of the Parties' manufacturing and services sectors and to expand trade between the Parties, including joint exploitation of commercial and economic opportunities in non-Parties;
- (e) to facilitate and enhance regional economic cooperation and integration; and
- (f) to build upon the Parties' commitments at the WTO.

ARTICLE 1.3 General Definitions

For the purposes of this Agreement:

"agreement" means this instrument, the India-UAE CEPA;

"Agreement on Agriculture" means the Agreement on Agriculture, set out in Annex 1A to the WTO Agreement;

"Customs Valuation Agreement" means the Agreement on Implementation of Article VII of the General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade 1994, set out in Annex 1A to the WTO Agreement;

"days" means calendar days, including weekends and holidays;

"direct taxes" comprise all taxes on total income, on total capital or on elements of income or of capital, including taxes on gains from the alienation of property, taxes on estates, inheritances and gifts, and taxes on the total amounts of wages or salaries paid by enterprises, as well as taxes on capital appreciation; and also include the taxes covered under the Agreement Between the Government of the Republic of India and the Government of the United Arab Emirates for the Avoidance of Double Taxation and the Prevention of Fiscal Evasion with respect to Taxes on Income and on Capital, as amended by the Protocols thereto;

"DSU" means the Understanding on Rules and Procedures Governing the Settlement of Disputes, set out in Annex 2 to the WTO Agreement;

"GATS" means the General Agreement on Trade in Services, set out in Annex 1B to the WTO Agreement;

"GATT 1994" means the General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade 1994, set out in Annex 1A to the WTO Agreement;

"Import Licensing Agreement" means the Agreement on Import Licensing Procedures, set out in Annex 1A to the WTO Agreement;

"Joint Committee" means the Joint Committee established pursuant to Article 17.1 (Joint Committee – Administration of the Agreement) of this Agreement;

"measure" means any measure, whether in the form of a law, regulation, rule, procedure, decision, practice, administrative action, or any other form;

"WTO" means the World Trade Organization; and

"WTO Agreement" means the Marrakesh Agreement Establishing the World Trade Organization, done at Marrakesh, on 15 April 1994.

ARTICLE 1.4 Geographical Scope

This Agreement shall apply to the territory of the Parties, in accordance with their respective Constitutions, including their land territory, territorial waters, and the airspace above it and other maritime zones including the Exclusive Economic Zone and continental shelf over which the Parties have sovereignty, sovereign rights or exclusive jurisdiction, in accordance with their laws and regulations in force, and applicable rules of international law.

ARTICLE 1.5 Relation to Other Agreements

1. The Parties reaffirm their rights and obligations with respect to each other under the WTO Agreement and other agreements to which they are party.

2. In the event of any inconsistency between this Agreement and other agreements to which both Parties are party, the Parties shall immediately consult with each other with a view to finding a mutually satisfactory solution.

ARTICLE 1.6 Regional and Local Government

- 1. Each Party shall take such reasonable measures as may be available to it to ensure observance of the provisions of this Agreement by the regional and local governments and authorities within its territory.
- 2. This provision is to be interpreted and applied in accordance with the principles set out in paragraph 12 of Article XXIV of the GATT 1994.

ARTICLE 1.7 Transparency

- 1. Without prejudice to Article 1.8 (Confidential Information), each Party shall publish or otherwise make publicly available their laws, regulations, judicial decisions and administrative rulings of general application, as well as their respective international agreements which may affect the operation of this Agreement.
- 2. Each Party shall, within a reasonable period of time, respond to specific questions and provide, upon request, information to each other on matters referred to in paragraph 1.
- 3. Each Party shall make available to the public, the names and addresses of the competent authorities responsible for laws, regulations, administrative procedures, and administrative rulings, referred to in paragraph 1.
- 4. The Parties shall endeavour to make available all information, published or otherwise under paragraphs 1 to 3, in the English language. The Parties shall provide such information in the English language, if any request is made by an individual before the competent authority, within a reasonable period of time.

ARTICLE 1.8 Confidential Information

- 1. Each Party shall, in accordance with its laws and regulations, maintain the confidentiality of information designated as confidential by the other Party.
- 2. Information provided in confidence pursuant to this Agreement shall be used only for the purposes specified by the Party providing the information.
- 3. Notwithstanding paragraph 1, confidential information provided pursuant to this Agreement may be transmitted to a third party subject to the prior consent of the Party providing the information.
- 4. Nothing in this Agreement shall require a Party to disclose confidential information, the disclosure of which would impede law enforcement of the Party, or otherwise be contrary to the public interest, or which would prejudice the legitimate commercial interests of any economic operator.

CHAPTER 2 TRADE IN GOODS

ARTICLE 2.1 Scope and Coverage

Except as otherwise provided in this Agreement, this Chapter applies to trade in goods between the Parties.

ARTICLE 2.2 Definitions

For the purposes of this Chapter:

"Customs Administration" means the authority that, according to the laws and regulations of each Party, is responsible for the administration and enforcement of the customs laws and regulations of that Party. For UAE, it shall be the Federal Authority for Identity, Citizenship, Customs & Port Security, and for India, it shall be the Central Board of Indirect Taxes and Customs; and

"customs duty" refers to any duty or charge of any kind imposed in connection with the importation of a product, but does not include any:

- (a) charge equivalent to an internal tax imposed in conformity with Article III of the GATT 1994;
- (b) anti-dumping or countervailing duty that is applied consistently with the provisions of Article VI of the GATT 1994, the Agreement on the Implementation of Article VI of the GATT 1994 (Anti-Dumping Agreement), and the Agreement on Subsidies and Countervailing Measures (SCM Agreement), set out in Annex 1A to the WTO Agreement, respectively, or
- (c) fee or other charge in connection with importation commensurate with the cost of services rendered in conformity with Article VIII of the GATT 1994.

ARTICLE 2.3 National Treatment on Internal Taxation and Regulation

- 1. The Parties shall accord national treatment in accordance with Article III of the GATT 1994, including its interpretative notes. To this end, Article III of the GATT 1994 and its interpretative notes are incorporated into and form part of this Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*.
- 2. The treatment to be accorded by a Party under paragraph 1 means, with respect to a sub-central level of government, treatment no less favourable than the most favourable treatment that sub-central level of government accords to any like, directly competitive, or substitutable goods, as the case may be, of the Party of which it forms a part.

ARTICLE 2.4 Customs Duties

- 1. The Parties shall not nullify or impair any of the tariff concessions made by them under this Agreement, except as provided in this Agreement.
- 2. Upon the entry into force of this Agreement, India shall eliminate its customs duties applied on goods originating from the UAE in accordance with Annex 2A (Schedule of Specific Tariff Commitments of India) and the UAE shall eliminate its customs duties on goods from India in accordance with Annex 2B (Schedule of Specific Tariff Commitments of the UAE).
- 3. Where a Party reduces its most-favoured nation (MFN) applied rate of customs duty, that duty rate shall apply to an originating good of the other Party if, and for as long as, it is lower than the customs duty rate on the same good calculated in accordance with Annex 2A (for India) or Annex 2B (for the UAE).

ARTICLE 2.5 Classification of Goods and Transposition of Schedules

- 1. The classification of goods traded between the Parties shall be in conformity with the HS and its amendments. Each Party shall ensure consistency in applying its laws and regulations on tariff classification of originating goods of the other Party.
- 2. Pursuant to paragraph 1, each Party shall ensure that the transposition of its schedule of tariff commitments, undertaken in order to implement Annex 2A (for India) or Annex 2B (for the UAE) in the nomenclature of the revised HS Code following periodic amendments to the HS Code, is carried out without impairing or diminishing the tariff commitments set out in its Schedule of Tariff Commitments in Annex 2A (for India) or Annex 2B (for the UAE).
- 3. The Parties shall publish such revisions in a timely manner.
- 4. Each Party shall, on the request of the other Party and within a reasonable period of time after receiving the request, provide the other Party a brief explanation in response to any concerns raised regarding the transposition of its Schedule of Tariff Commitments.

ARTICLE 2.6 Temporary Admission

- 1. Each Party shall, in accordance with its laws and regulations, grant temporary admission free of customs duties for the following goods imported from the other Party regardless of their origin:
 - (a) professional and scientific equipment and materials, including their spare parts, and goods for sports purposes, that are necessary for carrying out the business activity, trade, or profession of a person who qualifies for temporary entry pursuant to the laws of the importing Party;

- (b) goods intended for display or use at playgrounds, theatres, exhibitions, fairs or other similar events, including commercial samples, advertising materials including printed materials, films and recordings;
- (c) containers and pallets in use or to be used for refilling;
- (d) machinery and equipment for completion of projects or for conducting the experiments and tests relating to such projects, or for repair; and
- (e) goods entered for completion of processing.
- 2. A Party shall not impose any condition on the temporary admission of a good referred to in paragraph 1, other than to require that such good:
 - be accompanied by a security deposit in an amount no greater than the customs duty or charges that would otherwise be owed on importation, releasable on exportation of the good;
 - (b) be exported on the departure of the person referred to in subparagraph 1(a) or within such period of time as is reasonably related to the purpose of temporary admission;
 - (c) be capable of identification when exported;
 - (d) not be sold or leased while in its territory;
 - (e) not be imported in a quantity greater than is reasonable for its intended use; and
 - (f) be otherwise admissible into the importing Party's territory under its laws.
- 3. If any condition that a Party imposes under paragraph 2 has not been fulfilled, that Party may apply the customs duty and any other charge that would normally be owed on importation of the good.
- 4. Each Party shall, at the request of the importer and for reasons deemed valid by its Customs Administration, extend the time limit for temporary admission beyond the period initially fixed.
- 5. Each Party shall relieve the importer of liability for failure to export a temporarily admitted good upon presentation of satisfactory proof to the Party's Customs Administration that the good has been destroyed within the original time limit for temporary admission or any lawful extension. A Party may condition relief of liability under this paragraph by requiring the importer to receive prior approval from the Customs Administration of the importing Party before the good can be so destroyed.
- 6. Each Party, through its Customs Administration, shall adopt and maintain procedures providing for the expeditious release of goods admitted under this Article. To the extent possible, these procedures shall provide that when such goods

accompany a national or resident of the other Party who is seeking temporary entry, the good shall be released simultaneously with the entry of that national or resident.

ARTICLE 2.7 Duty-Free Entry of Commercial Samples of Negligible Value and Printed Advertising Materials

- 1. Each Party shall, in accordance with its laws and regulations, grant duty-free entry to commercial samples of negligible value, and to printed advertising materials, imported from the territory of the other Party, regardless of their origin, but may require that:
 - (a) such samples be imported solely for the solicitation of orders for goods, or the solicitation of orders for services provided from the territory, of the other Party or a non-Party; or
 - (b) such advertising materials be imported in packets that each contain no more than one copy of each such material and that neither such materials nor packets form part of a larger consignment.

ARTICLE 2.8 Goods Returned or Re-Entered After Repair or Alteration

- 1. Neither Party may apply a customs duty to a good, regardless of its origin, that re-enters its territory within one (1) year after that good has been exported from its territory to the territory of the other Party for repair or alteration, regardless of whether such repair or alteration could be performed in its territory, except that a customs duty may be applied to the addition resulting from the repair or alteration that was performed in the territory of the other Party.
- 2. Neither Party may apply a customs duty to a good, regardless of its origin, imported temporarily from the territory of the other Party for repair or alteration, provided such good is exported from the territory of the importing Party within one (1) year of its entry.
- 3. For the purposes of this Article, "repair" or "alteration" means any operation or process undertaken on a good to remedy operational defects or material damage and entailing the re-establishment of the good to its original function, or to ensure its compliance with technical requirements for its use. Repair or alteration of a good includes restoring, renovating, cleaning, resterilising, maintenance, or other operation or process, regardless of a possible increase in the value of the good, that does not:
 - (a) destroy a good's essential characteristics or create a new or commercially different good;
 - (b) transform an unfinished good into a finished good; or
 - (c) changes the function of a good.

4. The Parties shall commence a review of this Article within two (2) years of the date of entry into force of this Agreement and, thereafter, every three (3) years, or as the Parties agree otherwise.

ARTICLE 2.9 Import and Export Restrictions

Article XI of the GATT 1994 and its interpretive notes are incorporated into and form part of this Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*.

ARTICLE 2.10 Import Licensing

- 1. Each Party shall ensure that all automatic and non-automatic import licensing procedures are implemented in a transparent and predictable manner, and applied in accordance with the Import Licensing Agreement. No Party shall adopt or maintain a measure that is inconsistent with the Import Licensing Agreement.
- 2. Promptly after entry into force of this Agreement, each Party shall notify the other Party of any existing import licensing procedures. The notification shall include the information specified in Article 5.2 of the Import Licensing Agreement. A Party shall be deemed to be in compliance with this paragraph if:
 - (a) it has notified that procedure to the WTO Committee on Import Licensing provided in Article 4 of the Import Licensing Agreement together with the information specified in Article 5.2 of the Import Licensing Agreement; and
 - (b) in the most recent annual submission due before the date of entry into force of this Agreement for the Party to the WTO Committee on Import Licensing, in response to the annual questionnaire on import licensing procedures as described in Article 7.3 of the Import Licensing Agreement, it has provided with respect to that procedure, the information requested in the questionnaire.
- 3. Thereafter, each Party shall notify the other Party of any new import licensing procedure and any modification it makes to its existing import licensing procedures, to the extent possible thirty (30) days before it takes effect. In no case shall a Party provide the notification later than sixty (60) days after the date of its publication. A notification provided under this Article shall include the information specified in Article 5 of the Import Licensing Agreement. A Party shall be deemed to be in compliance with this obligation if it notifies a new import licensing procedure or a modification to an existing import licensing procedure to the WTO Committee on Import Licensing in accordance with Articles 5.1, 5.2 or 5.3 of the Import Licensing Agreement.
- 4. Before applying any new or modified import licensing procedure, a Party shall publish the new procedure or modification on an official government website. To the extent possible, the Party shall do so at least twenty-one (21) days before the new procedure or modification takes effect.

- 5. The notification required under paragraphs 2 and 3 is without prejudice to whether the import licensing procedure is consistent with this Agreement.
- 6. No application shall be refused for minor documentation errors which do not alter the basic data contained therein. Minor documentation errors may include formatting errors (for instance, the width of a margin or the font used) and errors with spelling which are made without fraudulent intent or gross negligence.
- 7. A notification made under paragraph 3 shall state if, under any procedure that is a subject of the notification:
 - (a) the terms of an import license for any product limit the permissible end users of the product; or
 - (b) the Party imposes any of the following conditions on eligibility for obtaining a license to import any product
 - (i) membership in an industry association;
 - (ii) approval by an industry association of the request for an import license;
 - (iii) a history of importing the product, or similar products;
 - (iv) minimum importer or end use production capacity;
 - (v) minimum importer or end use registered capital; or
 - (vi) a contractual or other relationship between the importer and distributor in the Party's territory.
- 8. Each Party shall, to the extent possible, answer within sixty (60) days all reasonable enquiries from the other Party with regard to the criteria employed by its respective licensing authorities in granting or denying import licenses. The importing Party shall publish sufficient information for the other Party and traders to know the basis for granting or allocating import licenses.
- 9. If a Party denies an import licence application with respect to a good of the other Party, it shall, on request of the applicant and within a reasonable period after receiving the request, provide the applicant with an explanation of the reason for the denial.

ARTICLE 2.11 Customs Valuation

The Parties shall determine the customs value of goods traded between them in accordance with Article VII of the GATT 1994 and the Customs Valuation Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*.

ARTICLE 2.12 Export Subsidies

- 1. The Parties shall not introduce or maintain export subsidies that are contrary to their obligations under the SCM Agreement on all goods traded between them.
- 2. The Parties reaffirm their commitments made in the WTO Ministerial Conference Decision on Export Competition adopted in Nairobi on 19 December 2015, including the elimination of scheduled export subsidy entitlements for agricultural goods.
- 3. The Parties share the objective of the multilateral elimination of export subsidies for agricultural goods and shall work together to prevent their reintroduction in any form.

ARTICLE 2.13 Transparency

Article X of the GATT 1994 is incorporated into and forms part of this Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*.

ARTICLE 2.14 Restrictions to Safeguard the Balance-of-Payments

- 1. The Parties shall endeavour to avoid the imposition of restrictive measures for balance-of-payments purposes.
- 2. Any such measures taken for trade in goods shall be in accordance with Article XII of the GATT 1994 and the Understanding on the Balance-of-Payments Provisions of the GATT 1994, the provisions of which are incorporated into and form part of this Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*.

ARTICLE 2.15 Administrative Fees and Formalities

- 1. Each Party shall ensure, in accordance with Article VIII:1 of the GATT 1994 and its interpretive notes and Article 6 of the WTO Agreement on Trade Facilitation, that all fees and charges of whatever character (other than import and export duties, charges equivalent to an internal tax or other internal charges applied consistently with Article III:2 of the GATT 1994, and anti-dumping and countervailing duties applied pursuant to its laws and regulations) imposed on, or in connection with, importation or exportation, are limited in amount to the approximate cost of services rendered to imports or exports and do not represent a direct or indirect protection for domestic goods or a taxation of imports for fiscal purposes.
- 2. Each Party shall promptly publish details and shall make such information available on the internet regarding the fees and charges it imposes in connection with importation or exportation and shall make such information available to the other Party, upon written request, in the English language.

ARTICLE 2.16 Non-Tariff Measures

- 1. Unless otherwise provided, neither Party shall adopt or maintain any non-tariff measure on the importation of any good of the other Party or on the exportation of any good destined for the territory of the other Party, except in accordance with its WTO rights and obligations or with this Agreement.
- 2. Each Party shall ensure the transparency of its non-tariff measures permitted under paragraph 1 and shall ensure that any such measures are not prepared, adopted or applied with the view to, or with the effect of, creating unnecessary obstacles to trade with the other Party. Any new measure or modification to an existing measure shall be duly notified to the other Party as soon as practicable, but, in any event, no later than the day the measure takes effect.
- 3. Each Party shall ensure that its laws, regulations, procedures and administrative rulings relating to non-tariff measures are promptly published, including on the internet where feasible, or otherwise made available in such a manner as to enable the other Party to become acquainted with them.
- 4. If a Party considers that a non-tariff measure of the other Party is an unnecessary obstacle to trade, that Party may nominate such a non-tariff measure for review by the Committee on Trade in Goods (CTG), established under this Agreement, by notifying the other Party no later than thirty (30) days before the date of the next scheduled meeting of the CTG. A nomination of a non-tariff measure for review shall include reasons for its nomination and, if possible, suggested solutions. The CTG shall immediately review the measure with a view to securing a mutually agreed solution to the matter. Review by the CTG is without prejudice to the Parties' rights under Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement).

ARTICLE 2.17 State Trading Enterprises

Nothing in this Agreement shall be construed to prevent a Party from maintaining or establishing a state trading enterprise in accordance with Article XVII of the GATT 1994 and the Understanding on the Interpretation of Article XVII of the GATT 1994.

ARTICLE 2.18 Revision Clause

1. Upon request of a Party, the Parties shall consult to consider accelerating, or broadening the scope of the elimination of customs duties as set out in Annex 2A (Schedule of Specific Tariff Commitments of India) and Annex 2B (Schedule of Specific Tariff Commitments of the UAE). Further commitments between the Parties to accelerate the elimination of a customs duty on a good, or to include a good in Annex 2A (for India) and Annex 2B (for the UAE), shall supersede any duty rate or staging category determined pursuant to their respective Schedules of Tariff Commitments. These commitments shall enter into force on the date specified by the Parties following the exchange of notifications certifying that they have completed their internal legal procedures.

- 2. Nothing in this Agreement shall prohibit a Party from unilaterally accelerating, or broadening the scope of the elimination of customs duties set out in its Schedule of Tariff Commitments in Annex 2A (for India) or Annex 2B (for the UAE). Any such unilateral acceleration, or broadening of the scope of the elimination of customs duties will neither permanently supersede any duty rate or staging category determined pursuant to their respective Schedule nor will serve to waive that Party's right to impose at a later time the duty rate or staging category that is determined for that later time by their respective Schedule.
- 3. For greater certainty with respect to paragraph 2, a Party may:
 - (a) raise a customs duty back to the level established in its respective Schedule of Tariff Commitments in Annex 2A (for India) or Annex 2B (for the UAE) following a unilateral reduction; or
 - (b) maintain or increase a customs duty as authorised by the Dispute Settlement Body of the WTO.

ARTICLE 2.19 Exchange of Data

- 1. The Parties recognise the value of trade data in accurately analysing the implementation of this Agreement. The Parties shall cooperate with a view to conducting periodic exchanges of data relating to trade in goods between the Parties.
- 2. The Parties may engage in such periodic exchanges within the CTG for such purposes and for any other purposes in furtherance of the obligations described in this Chapter as the CTG may determine.
- 3. A Party shall give positive consideration to a request from the other Party for technical assistance for the purposes of the exchange of data under paragraph 1.

ARTICLE 2.20 Committee on Trade in Goods

- 1. The CTG is established under the Joint Committee.
- 2. The functions of the CTG shall include:
 - (a) the monitoring and review of measures taken and implementation of commitments;
 - (b) the exchange of information and review of developments;
 - (c) the preparation of technical amendments, including HS updating, and otherwise assisting the Joint Committee;
 - (d) any other matter referred to it by the Joint Committee; and
 - (e) the preparation of recommendations and reports to the Joint Committee, as necessary.

- 3. The CTG shall establish such subcommittees as may be necessary under this Agreement, including on Customs Procedures and Trade Facilitation, Technical Barriers to Trade, Sanitary and Phytosanitary Measures, and Trade Remedies. All such subcommittees shall report to the CTG.
- 4. Each Party has the right to be represented in the CTG. The CTG shall act by consensus.
- 5. The CTG shall meet at least every two (2) years or more frequently as the Parties agree otherwise. The meetings of the CTG shall be chaired jointly by the UAE and India.
- 6. The Parties shall examine any difficulties that might arise in their goods trade and shall endeavour to seek appropriate solutions through dialogue and consultations.

ANNEX 2A Schedule of Specific Tariff Commitments of India on Trade in Goods (Referred to in Chapter 2)

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sahadi	ulo of Tariff D	ate Concess	ione (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1	1012100	Pure-bred breeding horses	30	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2	1012910	Horses for polo	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
3	1012990	Other horses (other than purebred or polo)	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
4	1013010	Pure-bred breeding asses	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
5 6	1013020	Livestock asses	30 30	30 30	TR TR	27 27	24 24	21	18 18	15 15	15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15
7	1013090 1019030	Other asses (other than purebred or livestock) Mules and hinnies as livestock	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15 15	15	15	15	15
8	1019090	Other mules and hinnies	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
9	1022110	Pure bred breeding bulls	30	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10	1022120	Pure bred breeding cows	30	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11	1022910	Other Bulls	30	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
12	1022990	Other cattle including calves	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
13 14	1023100 1023900	Pure-bred breeding buffalo Other buffalo	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
15	1023900	Other Pure-bred breeding bovine animals	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
16	1029090	Other bovine animals	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
17	1031000	pure-bred breeding swine	30	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
18	1039100	Other swine weighing less than 50 kg	30	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
19	1039200	Other swine weighing 50 kg or more	30	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
20	1041010	Sheep including lamb for breeding purpose	30	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
21	1041090	Other sheep	30	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
22 23	1042000 1051100	Goats Fowls of the species gallus domesticus < 185gm weight	30 30	5 30	TEI TR	0 27	0 24	0 21	0 18	0 15	0 15	0 15	0 15	0 15	0 15
23	1051100	Turkeys < 185gm weight	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
25	1051300	Ducks < 185gm weight	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
26	1051400	Geese < 185gm weight	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
27	1051500	Guinea fowls < 185gm weight	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
28	1059400	Fowls of the species Gallus domesticus > 185gm weight	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
29	1059900	Other poultry < 185gm weight	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
30	1061100	Primates	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
31	1061200	Whales, dolphins and porpoises (mammals of the order Cetacea); manatees and dugongs (mammals of the order Sirenia); seals, Sea lions and walruses (mammals of the suborder Pinnipedia)	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
32	1061300	Camels and other camelids (Camelidae)	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
33	1061400	Rabbits and hares	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
34	1061900	Other mammals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
35 36	1062000 1063100	Reptiles (including snakes and turtles) Birds of prey	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TR	24 27	18 24	12 21	6 18	0 15	0 15	0 15	0 15	0 15	0 15
37	1063200	Psittaciformes (including parrots, parakeets, macaws and	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
38	1063300	cockatoos) Ostriches emus (Dromaius no vaehollandiae)	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
39	1063900	Other brids	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
40	1064110	Pureline stock of bees	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
41	1064190	Other bees	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
42	1064910	Pureline stock of other insects	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
43	1064990	Other insects	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
44	1069000	Other live animals	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
45	2011000	Carcasses and half carcasses of bovine animals, fresh or chilled	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
46	2012000	Other cuts with bone in of bovine animals, fresh or chilled	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
47	2013000	Boneless meat of bovine animals, fresh or chilled	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
48	2021000	Carcasses and half carcasses of bovine animals frozen	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
49 50	2022000 2023000	Other cuts with bone in of bovine animals frozen Boneless meat of bovine animals frozen	30 30	30 30	TR TR	27 27	24 24	21 21	18 18	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15
51	2023000	Carcasses and half carcasses of swine fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Hams, shoulders and cuts thereof, with bone in of swine fresh or				-									
52	2031200	chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
53	2031900	Other meat of swine fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
54	2032100	Carcasses and half carcasses of swine frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
55	2032200	Hams, shoulders and cuts thereof, with bone in of swine frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
56	2032900	other meat of swine frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
57	2041000	Carcasses and half carcasses of lamb, fresh or chilled	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
58	2042100	Carcasses and half carcasses of sheep fresh or chilled	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
59 60	2042200 2042300	Other cuts with bone in of sheep fresh or chilled	30 30	30 30	TR TR	27 27	24 24	21 21	18 18	15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15
61	2042300	Boneless meat of sheep fresh or chilled Carcasses and half-Carcasses of lamb, frozen	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15 15	15	15	15	15	15 15
62	2044100	Carcasses and half-Carcasses of sheep frozen	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
63	2044200	Other cuts with bone in of sheep frozen	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
64	2044300	Boneless meat of sheep frozen	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
65	2045000	Meat of Goats	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
66	2050000	Meat of Horses, asses, mules or hinnies, fresh, chiilled or	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		frozen			TED	0.4	40		6		0		-	-	
67 68	2061000 2062100	Edible offal of bovine animals fresh or chilled Tongues of bovine animals frozen	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
69	2062200	Livers of bovine animals frozen	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
70	2062900	Other edible offal of bovine animals frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
71	2063000	Edible offal of swine, fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
72	2064100	Livers of swine frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
73	2064900	Other edible offal of swine frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
74	2068010	Edible offal fresh or chilled of sheep or goats	30	30	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
75	2068090	Other edible fresh or chilled	30	30	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
76	2069010	edible offal frozen of sheep or goats	30	30	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
77	2069090	Other edible offal frozen	30	30	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
78	2071100	Meat and edible offal of chicken not cut in pieces, fresh or chilled	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
79	2071200	Meat and edible offal of chicken not cut in pieces, frozen	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
80	2071300	Cuts and offal, of chicken, fresh or chilled	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
81	2071400	Cuts and offal, and chicken frozen	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
82	2072400			30	TED over 5 veers	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Meat and edible offal of turkey not cut in pieces, fresh or chilled	30		TEP over 5 years										
83	2072500	Meat and edible offal of turkey not cut in pieces, frozen	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
84	2072600	Cuts and offal, of turkey fresh or chilled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
85	2072700	cuts and offal, of turkey frozen	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
86	2074100	Meat and edible offal of ducks not cut in pieces, fresh or chilled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
87	2074200	Meat and edible offal of ducks not cut in pieces, frozen	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
88	2074300	Fatty Livers, of ducks fresh or chilled	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
89	2074400	Other meat and edible offal of ducks fresh or chilled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
90	2074500	Other, meat and edible offal of ducks frozen	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
91	2075100		30	30		24	18	12		0	0	0	0		0
		Meat and edible offal of geese not cut in pieces, fresh or chilled	30		TEP over 5 years		18		6	U	Ü	U	U	0	U
92	2075200	Meat and edible offal of geese not cut in pieces frozen	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
93	2075300	Fatty Livers, of geese fresh or chilled	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
94	2075400	Other meat and edible offal of geese fresh or chilled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
95	2075500	Other frozen meat and edible offal of geese	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
96 97	2076000 2081000	Meat and edible offal of guinea fowls Meat and edible offal of rabbits or hares	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
98	2083000	Meat and edible offal of Primates	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
99	2084000	Meat and edible offal of whales, dolphines and porpoises (manatees of the order Cetacea) of manatees and dugongs (mammals of the order Sirenia); of seals, sea lions and walruses (mammals of the sub-order Pinnipedia)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
100	2085000	Meat and edible offal of Reptiles (including snakes and turtles)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
101	2086000	Meat and edible offal of camels and other camelids (camelidae)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
102	2089010	Meat and edible offal of wild animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
103	2089090	Other meat and edible offal	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
104	2091000	Pig fat free of lean meat	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
105	2099000	Other poultry fat	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
106	2101100	Hams, shoulders and cuts thereof, with bone of swine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
107	2101200	Bellies (streaky) and cuts thereof of swine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
108 109	2101900	Other meat of swine	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years	24 24	18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2102000	Meat of bovine animals Meat inclding edible flour, meals of meat or meat offal of			TEP over 5 years		18		-	Ť		_	Ť		·
110	2109100	Primates	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
111	2109200	Meat inciding edible flour, meals of meat or meat offal of whales, dolphins and porpoises (mammals of the order Cetacea): of manatees and dugongs (mammals of the order Serenia): of seals, sea lions and walruses (mammals of the suborder Pinnipedia)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
112	2109300	Meat inclding edible flour, meals of meat or meat offal of	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2100000	Reptiles (including snakes and turtles)													
113	2109900	Other meat inclding edible flour, meals of meat or meat offal	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
113 114 115			30 30 30	30 30 30	TEP over 5 years TEI TEI	24 0 0	18 0 0	12 0 0	6 0	0 0	0 0	0 0	0 0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Eff 4: D-4 - (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	Rate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
116	3019100	Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Oncorhynchus clarki, Oncorhynchus aguabonita, Oncorhynchus gilae, Oncorhynchus apache and Oncorhynchus chrysogaster)live	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
117	3019200	Eels (Anguilla spp.) live	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
118	3019300	Carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus,Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.) live	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
119	3019400	Atlantic and Pacipic bluefin tunas (Thunnus thynnus, orientalis) live	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
120	3019500	Southern Bluefin tunas (Thunnus maccoyii) live	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
121	3019900 3021100	Other live fish Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhyncus mykiss, Oncorhyncus clarkii, Oncorhyncus aguabonita, Oncorhyncus gilae, Oncorhyncus apache and Oncorhyncus chrysogaster) fresh or chilled	30	30 30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
123	3021300	Pacific salmon (Oncorhynchus nerka, Oncorhynchus gorbuscha, Oncorhynchus keta, Oncorhynchus tschawytscha, Oncorhynchus kisutch, Oncorhynchus masou and Oncorhynchus rhodurus) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
124	3021400	Atlantic salmon (Salmo salar) and Danube salmon (Hucho hucho) fresh of chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
125	3021900	Other salmonidae fish fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
126	3022100	Halibut (Rheinhardtius hippoglossidae, Hippoglossus hippoglossus, Hippoglossus stenolepis) fresh of chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
127	3022200	Plaice (Pleuronectes platessa) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
128 129	3022300	Sole (Solea spp.) fresh or chilled	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
130	3022400 3022900	Turbots (Psetta maxima) fresh or chilled Other flat fish fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
131	3023100	Albacore or long finned tunas (Thunnus alalunga) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
132	3023200	Yellowfin tunas (Thunnus albacares) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
133	3023300	Skipjack or stripe-bellied bonito fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
134	3023400	Bigeye tunas (Thunnus obesus) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
135	3023500	Atlantic and Pacific bluefin tunas (Thunnus thynnus, Thunnus orientalis) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
136	3023600	Southern bluefin tunas (Thunnus maccoyii) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
137	3023900	Other tuna fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
138	3024100	Herrings (Clupea harengus, Clupea pallasii) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
139	3024200	Anchovies (Engraulis spp.) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
140	3024300	Sardines (Sardina pilchardus, Sardinops spp.), sardinella (Sardinella spp.), brisling or sprats (Sprattus sprattus) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
141	3024400	Mackerel (Scomber scombrus, Scomber australasicus, Scomber japonicus) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
142	3024500	Jack and horse mackerel (Trachurus spp.) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
143	3024600	Cobia (Rachycentron canadum) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
144	3024700	Sword fish (Xiphias gladius) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
145	3024900	Other fish fresh or chilled Cod (Gadus morhua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus)	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
146 147	3025100 3025200	fresh or chilled Haddock (Melangrammus aegllefinus) fresh or chilled	30 30	30 30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
148	3025200	Coal fish (Pollachinus virens) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
149	3025400	Hake (Merluccius spp., Urophycis spp.) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
150	3025500	Alaska Pollack (Theragra chalcogramma) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
151	3025600	Blue whittings (Micromesistius poutassou, Micromesistius australis) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
152	3025900	Other fish of the family Bregmacerotidaeetc fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
153	3027100	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	3027200	Catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
155	3027300	Carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.): fresh or chilled		30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
156	3027400	Eels (Anguilla spp.) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
157	3027900	Other fish (Nile perch and snakeheads) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
158	3028100	Dogfish and other sharks fresh or chilled	30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
159 160	3028200 3028300	Rays and skates (Rajidae) fresh or chilled Tooth fish (Dissostichus spp.) fresh or chilled	30 30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
161	3028400	Seabass (Dicentrarchus spp.) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
162	3028500	Seabream (Sparidae) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
163	3028910	Hilsa (Tenualosa ilisha) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
164	3028920	Dara fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
165	3028930	Pomfret fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
166	3028990	Other fish fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
167	3029110	Livers, roes and milt	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
168	3029210	Shark fins	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
169	3029910	Fish fins other than shark fins; heads, tails and maws	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
170	3029990	Other edible fish offal	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
171	3031100	Sockeye salmon (red salmon) (Oncorhynchus nerka) frozen Other Pacific salmon (Oncorhynchus gorbuscha,	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
172	3031200	Oncorhynchus keta, Oncorhynchus tschawytscha, Oncorhynchus kisutch, Oncorhynchus masou and Oncorhynchus rhodurus) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
173	3031300	Atlantic salmon (Salmo salar) and Danube salmon (Hucho hucho) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
174	3031400	Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Oncorhynchus clarki, Oncorhynchus aguabonita, Oncorhynchus gilae, Oncorhynchus apache and Oncorhynchus chrysogaster) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
175	3031900	Other salmonidae frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
176	3032300	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
177	3032400	Catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
178	3032500	Carp (Cyprinus carpio, Carassius Carassius, Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla Catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobroma spp.) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
179	3032600	Eels (Anguilla spp.) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
180	3032900	Other fish (Nile perch and snakeheads) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
181	3033100	Halibut (Rheinhardtius hippoglossidae, Hippoglossus Hippoglossus, Hippoglossus stenolepis) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
182	3033200	Plaice (Pleuronectes platessa) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
183	3033300	Sole (Solea spp.) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
184	3033400	Turbots (Psetta maxima) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
185 186	3033900 3034100	Other flat fish frozen Albacore or long finned tunas (Thunnus alalunga) frozen	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
187	3034200	Yellowfin tunas (Thunnus albacares) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
188	3034300	Skipjack or stripe-bellied bonito frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
189	3034400	Bigeye tunas (Thunnus obesus) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
190	3034500	Atlantic and Pacific bluefin tunas (Thunnus thynnus, Thunnus orientalis) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
191	3034600	Southern bluefin tunas (Thunnus maccoyii) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
192	3034900	Other tunas frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
193	3035100	Herrings (Clupea harengus, Clupea pallasii) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
194	3035300	Sardines (Sardina pilchardus, Sardinops spp.), sardinella (Sardinella spp.), brisling or sprats (Sprattus sprattus) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
195	3035400	Mackerel (Scomber scombrus, Scomber australasicus, Scomber japonicus) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
196	3035500	Jack and horse mackerel (Trachurus spp.) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
197	3035600	Cobia (Rachycentron canadum) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
198	3035700	Sword fish (Xiphias gladius) frozen	30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
199 200	3035910 3035990	Indian mackerels (Rastrelliger spp.) frozen Other fish (Kawakawa, bonitos, marlins, spearfish, sailfishes,	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
201	3036300	spearfishes etc) frozen Cod (Gadus morhua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus)	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
202	3036400	frozen Haddock (Melanogrammus aeglefinus) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
202	3030400	riauuook (welanogrammus aeglemnus) mozem	30	30	I IEI	U	L U	U	U U	. 0		U	U	U	U

			Ctondord		Toriff Madality				0-b-d	.l4 T:## D)-4- O	: (0/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Voor 2	Year 4	Year 5	Rate Concess	ions (%) Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
203	3036500	Coal fish (Pollachius virens) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0 Year 2	Year 3	n tear 4	0 Year 5	Year 6	0 Year 7	0 Year 8	0 Year 9	0 Year 10
204	3036600	Hake (Merluccius spp., Urophycis spp.) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
205	3036700	Alaska Pollack (Theragra chalcogramma) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
206	3036800	Blue whitings (Micromesistius poutassou,	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Micromesistiusaustralis) frozen				U			U	Ü	U	U	-	U	U
207	3036900	Other fish of the family Bregmacerotidae etc frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
208	3038110	Dogfish frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
209	3038190	Other s frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
210	3038200	Rays and skates (Rajidae) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
211	3038300 3038400	Tooth fish (Dissostichus spp.) frozen	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
212 213	3038910	Seabass (Dicentrarchus spp.) frozen Hilsa (Tenualosa ilisha) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
214	3038920	Dara frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
215	3038930	Ribbon fish frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
216	3038940	Seer frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
217	3038950	Pomfret (white or silver or black) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
218	3038960	Ghol frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
219	3038970	Threadfin frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
220	3038980	Croakers, groupers and flounders frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
221	3038990	Other fish frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
222	3039110	Egg or egg yolk of fish frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
223	3039190	Other livers, roes, milt of fish frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
224	3039210	Shark fins	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
225	3039910	Fish fins other than shark fins, heads, tails and maws	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
226	3039990	Other edible fish offal	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
227	3043100	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.) fillets fresh or chilled Catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp Clarias spp Ictalurus spp.)	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
228	3043200	fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
229	3043300	Nile Perch (Lates niloticus) fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		,													
230	3043900	Other fish (eels, snakeheads, carp etc) fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
231	3044100	Pacific salmon (Oncorhynchus nerka Oncorhynchus gorbuscha Oncorhynchus keta, Oncorhynchus tschawytscha, Oncorhynchus Kisutch Oncorhynchus masou and Oncorhynchus rhodurus), Atlantic salmon (Salmo salar) and Danube salmon (Hucho hucho) fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
232	3044200	Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Oncorhynchus clarki, Oncorhynchus aguabonita, Oncorhynchus gilae, Oncorhynchus apache and Oncorhynchus chrysogaster) fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
233	3044300	Flat fish (Pleutronectidae, Bothidae, Cynoglossidae, Soleidae, Scophthalmidae and Citharidae), fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
234	3044400	Fish of the families Bregmacerotidae Euclichthyidae, Gadidae, Macrouridae, Melanonidae, Merlucciidae, Moridae and Muraenolepididae, fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
235	3044500	Swordfish (Xiphias gladius) fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
236	3044600	Toothfish(Dissostichus spp.) fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
237	3044700 3044800	Dogfish and other sharks fillets fresh or chilled	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
238	3044910	Rays and skates (Rajidae) fillets fresh or chilled Hilsa (Tenualosa ilisha) fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
240	3044930	Seer fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
241	3044940	Tuna fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
242	3044990	Other fish fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
243	3045100	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.), catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.), eels (Anguilla spp.), Nile perch (Lates niloticus) and snakeheads (Channa spp.) fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
244	3045200	Salmonidae fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
245	3045300	Fish of the families Bregmacerotidae Euclichthyidae, Gadidae, Macrouridae, Melanonidae, Merucciidae, Moridae and Muraenolepididae fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
246	3045400	Swordfish (Xiphias gladius) fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
247	3045500	Toothfish (Dissostichus spp.) fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
248	3045600	Dogfish and other sharks fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
249	3045700	Rays and skates (Rajidae) fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	lle of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
250	3045910	Hilsa (Tenualosa ilisha) fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
251	3045930	Seer fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
252	3045940	Tuna fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
253	3045990	Other fish fillets fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
254	3046100	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
255	3046200	Catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp Clarias spp Ictalurus spp.) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
256	3046300	Nile Perch (Lates niloticus) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
257	3046900	Other fish (carp, eels, snakeheads etc) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
258	3047100	Cod (Gadus morhua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
259	3047200	Haddock (Melanogrammus aeglefinus) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
260	3047300	Coalfish (Pollachius virens) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
261	3047400	Hake (Merluccius spp., Urophycis spp.) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
262	3047500	Alaska Pollack (Theragra chalcogramma) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
263 264	3047900 3048100	Other fillets frozen of the fish family Bregmacerotidae etc Pacific salmon (Oncorhynchus nerka, Oncorhynchus gorbuscha Oncorhynchus keta, Oncorhynchus Kisutch, Oncorhynchus masou and Oncorhynchus rhodurus), Atlantic salmon (Salmo salar) and Danube salmon (Hucho hucho) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
265	3048200	Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Oncorhynchus clarki, Oncorhynchus aguabonita, Oncorhynchus gilae, Oncorhynchus apache and Oncorhynchus chrysogaster) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
266	3048300	Flat fish (Pleuronectidae, Bothidae, Cynoglossidae, Soleidae, Scophthalmidae and Citharidae) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
267	3048400	Swordfish (Xiphias gladius) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
268	3048500	Toothfish (Dissostichus spp.) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
269	3048600	Herrings (Clupea harengus, Clupea pallasii) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
270	3048700	Tunas (of the genus Thunnus), skipjack or stripe-bellied bonito (Euthynnus (Katsuwonus) pelamis) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
271	3048810	Dogfish fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
272	3048820	Other sharks fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
273	3048830	Rays and skates (Rajidae) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
274	3048910	Hilsa (Tenualosa ilisha) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
275	3048930	Seer fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
276	3048940	Tuna fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
277	3048990	Other fish fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
278	3049100	Swordfish (Xiphias gladius) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
280	3049200 3049300	Toothfish (Dissostichus spp.) fillets frozen Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.), catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.), eels (Anguilla spp.), Nile perch (Lates niloticus) and snakeheads (Channa spp.) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
281	3049400	Alaska Pollack (Theragra chalcogramma) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
282	3049500	Fish of the families Bregmacerotidae, Euclichthyidae, Gadidae, Macrouridae, Melanonidae, Merlucciidae, Moridae and Muraenolepididae, Alaska Pollack (Theragra chalcogramma) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
283	3049600	Dogfish and other sharks fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
284	3049700	Rays and skates (Rajidae) fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
285	3049900	Other fillets frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
286	3051000	Flours, meals and pellets of fish, fit for human consumption	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
287	3052000	Livers, roes and milt of fish, dried, smoked, salted or in brine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
288	3053100	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.), catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrihinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.), eels (Anguilla spp.), Nile perch (Lates niloticus) and snakeheads (Channa spp.) dried, salted or in brine but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11		2	Standard	F// /: B / /0/	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
289	3053200	Fish of the famillies Bregmacerotidae, Uclichthyldae, Gadidae, Macrouridae, Melanonidae, Merlucciidae, Moridae and Muraenolepididae dried, salted or in brine but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
290	3053900	Other fish dried, salted or in brine but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
291	3054100	Pacific salmon (Oncorhynchus nerka, Oncorhynchus gorbuscha, Oncorhynchus keta, Oncorhynchus tschawytscha, Oncorhynchus kisutch, Oncorhynchus masou and Oncorhynchus rhodurus), Atlantic salmon (Salmo salar) and Danube salmon (Hucho Hucho) dried, salted or in brine but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
292	3054200	Herrings (Clupea harengus, Clupea pallasii) dried, salted or in brine but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
293	3054300	Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Oncorhynchus clarki, Oncorhynchus aguabonita, Oncorhynchus gilae, Oncorhynchus apache and Oncorhynchus chrysogaster) dried, salted or in brine but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
294	3054400	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.), catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.), eels (Anguilla spp.), Nile perch (Lates niloticus) and snakeheads (Channa spp.) dried, salted or in brine but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
295	3054900	Other fish dried, salted or in brine but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
296	3055100	Cod (Gadus morhua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus) dried whether or not salted but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
297	3055200	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.), catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.), eels (Anguilla spp.), Nile perch (Lates niloticus) and snakeheads (Channa spp.) dried whether or not salted but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
298	3055300	Fish of the families Bregmacerotidae, Euclichthyidae, Gadidae, Macrouridae, Melanonidae, Merlucciidae, Moridae and Muraenolepididae, other than cod (Gadus morhua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus) dried whether or not salted but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
299	3055400	Herrings (Clupea harengus, Clupea pallasii), anchovies (Engraulis spp.), sardines (Sardina pilchardus, Sardinops spp.), sardinella (Sardinella spp.), brisling or sprats (Sprattus sprattus), mackerel (Scomber scombrus, Scomber australasicus, Scomber japonicus), Indian mackerels (Rastrelliger spp.), seerfishes (Scomberomorus spp.), jack and horse mackerel (Trachurus spp.), jacks, crevalles (Caranx spp.), cobia (Rachycentron canadum), silver pomfrets (Pampus spp.), Pacific saury (Collabis saira), scads (Decapterus spp.), capelin (Mallotus villosus), Sword fish (Xiphias gladius), Kawakawa (Euthynnus affinis), bonitos (Sarda spp.), marlins, sailfishes, spearfish (Istiophoridae) dried whether or not salted but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
300	3055910	mumbai duck dried whether or not salted but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
301	3055920	seer without head dried whether or not salted but not smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
302 303	3055930 3055990	sprats dried whether or not salted but not smoked other fish dried whether or not salted but not smoked	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
304	3056100	Herrings (Clupea harengus, Clupea pallasii) salted but not dried or smoked but in brine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
305	3056200	Cod (Gadus morhua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus) salted but not dried or smoked but in brine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	1		1		l	L	1	l	1	1	<u> </u>	1		1	L

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schadi	ule of Tariff P	ate Concessi	one (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
306	3056300	Anchovies (Engraulis spp.) salted but not dried or smoked but in brine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
307	3056400	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.), catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.), eels (Anguilla spp.), Nile perch (Lates niloticus) and snakeheads (Channa spp.) salted but not dried or smoked but in brine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
308	3056910	mumbai duck salted but not dried or smoked but in brine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
309	3056920	seer without head salted but not dried or smoked but in brine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
310	3056930	sprats salted but not dried or smoked but in brine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
311	3056990	other fish salted but not dried or smoked but in brine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
312	3057100	Shark fins, dried, salted or in brine and smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
313	3057200	Fish heads, tails and maws salted or in brine and smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
314	3057900	Other fish fins and edible fish offal salted or in brine and smoked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
315	3061100	Rock lobster and Other Sea crawfish (Palinurus spp., Panulirus spp., Jasus spp.) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
316	3061210	whole cooked lobsters frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
317 318	3061290 3061400	other lobsters frozen Crabs frozen	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
319	3061500	Norway lobsters (Nephrops norvegicus) frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
320	3061610	Accelerated Freeze Dried (AFD) cold waters shrimps and prawns frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
321	3061690	Other cold water shrimps and prawns frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
322	3061711	Accelerated Freeze Dried (AFD) scampi frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
323	3061719	Other scampi frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
324	3061720	Vannamei shrimp (Litopenaeus vannamei) frozen	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
325 326	3061730 3061740	Indian white shrimp (Fenneropenaeus indicus) frozen Black tiger shrimp (Penaeus monodon) frozen	30 30	30 30	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC
327	3061750	Flower shrimp (Penaeus semisulcatus) frozen	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
328	3061790	Other shrimps and prawns frozen	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
329	3061900	Other, including flours, meals and pellets of crustaceans, fit for human consumption	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
330	3063100	Rock lobster and other sea crawfish (Palinurus spp., Jasus spp.) live fresh or chilled	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
331	3063200	Lobsters (Homarus spp.) live fresh or chilled	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
332 333	3063300 3063400	Crabs live fresh or chilled Norway lobsters (Nephrops norvegicus) live fresh or chilled	30 30	30 30	EXC TEI	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0
334	3063500	Cold water shrimps and prawns (Pandalus spp., Crangon	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
335	3063600	Crangon) live fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
336	3063900	Other shrimps and prawns live fresh or chilled Other, including flours, meals and pellets of crustaceans, fit for	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
337	3069100	human consumption Rock lobster and other sea crawfish (Palinurus spp., Jasus spp.) other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
338	3069200	Lobsters (Homarus spp.) other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
339	3069300	Crabs other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
340	3069400	Norway lobsters (Nephrops norvegicus) other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
341	3069500	Shrimps and prawns other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
342	3069900	Other, including flours, meals and pellets of crustaceans, fit for human consumption	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
343	3071100	Live fresh or chilled oysters	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
344	3071200	Frozen oysters	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
345	3071900	Other oysters	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
346	3072100	live, fresh or chilled scallops	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
347	3072200	Frozen scallops other scallops	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
348 349	3072900 3073100	otner scallops Live, fresh or chilled mussels	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
350	3073200	Frozen mussels	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
351	3073910	clams, clam meat (bivalves-Victoria, spp., Mertrix spp.and	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Katalysia spp.)													
352	3073990	Other mussels	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

CL N-	110.0.0	Description	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
353 354	3074210 3074220	Cuttle fish live, fresh or chilled Squid live, fresh or chilled	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
355	3074310	Cuttle fish frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
356	3074320	Whole squids frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
357 358	3074330 3074910	Squid tubes frozen Cuttle fish other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
359	3074910	Whole squids other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
360	3074930	Squid tubes other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
361	3074940	Dried squids other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
362 363	3074990 3075100	other squid other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen live, fresh or chilled octopus	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
364	3075200	Frozen octopus	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
365	3075900	Octopus other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
366	3076000	snails, other than sea snails	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
367 368	3077100 3077200	Live, fresh or chilled clams, cockles and arc shells	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
369	3077900	Frozen clams, cockles and arc shells Other clams cockles and arc shells	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
370	3078100	Live, fresh or chilled abalone (Haliotis spp.)	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
371	3078200	Live, fresh or chilled stromboid conchs (Strombus spp.)	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
372	3078300	Frozen abalone (Haliotis spp.)	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
373 374	3078400 3078700	Frozen stromboid conchs (Strombus spp.) Other abalone (Haliotis spp.)	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
375	3078800	Other stromboid conchs (Strombus spp.)	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
376	3079100	Live, fresh or chilled flour, meal and pellets of molluscs	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
377	3079200	Frozen flour, meal and pellets of molluscs	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
378	3079900	Other flour, meal and pellets of molluscs	30	30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
379 380	3081100 3081200	Live fresh or chilled sea cucumbers Frozen sea cucumbers	30 30	30 30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
381	3081900	Sea cucumbers other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
382	3082100	Live, fresh or chilled sea urchins	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
383	3082200	Frozen sea urchins	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
384	3082900	Sea urchins other than live, fresh, chilled or frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
385 386	3083010 3083020	Live, fresh or chilled jellyfish Dried salted or frozen jellyfish	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
387	3089000	Jellyfish other than live, fresh, chilled, frozen, dried and salted	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
388	4011000	Milk and cream non concentrated of a fat content, by weight, not exceeding 1%	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
389	4012000	Milk and cream non concentrated of a fat content, by weight, exceeding 1% but not exceeding 6%	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
390	4014000	Milk and cream non concentrated of a fat content.by weight, exceeding 6% but not exceeding 10%	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
391	4015000	Milk and cream non concentrated of a fat content, by weight, exceeding 10%	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
392	4021010	Skimmed milk of fat content < 1.5%	60	60	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
393	4021020	Milk food for babies of fat content < 1.5%	60	60	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
394	4021090	Other milk and cream concentrated in powder, granules or other solid forms Milk and cream concentrated not containing added sugar or	60	60	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
395	4022100	other sweetening matter in powder, granules or other solid forms with fat content $>$ 1.5%	60	60	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
396	4022910	Whole milk containing added sugar or sweetening matter in powder, granules or other solid forms	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
397	4022920	Milk for babies with fat content > 1.5%	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
398	4022990	Other milk and cream concentrated containing added sugar or sweetening matter with fat > 1.5%	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
399	4029110	Condensed milk not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
400	4029190	Other milk and cream concentrated not containing added sugar	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
401	4029910	Whole milk containing added sugar or sweetening matter in forms other than powder, granules or other solid forms	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
402	4029920	Condensed milk containing added sugar and sweetening matter	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
403	4029990	Other milk and cream concentrated containing added sugar and sweetening matter in forms other than powder, granules or other solid forms		30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
404	4031000	Yogurt	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
405	4039010	Butter milk	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
406	4039090	Other curdled, fermented, acidified milk (curd, lassi etc)	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
407	4041010	Whey, concentrated, evaporated or condensed, liquid or semi- solid	40	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
408	4041020	Whey, dry, blocks and powdered	40	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
409	4041090	Other whey	40	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
410	4049000	Other products consisting of natural milk constituents whether or not contianing added sugar nes	40	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
411	4051000	Butter	40	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
412	4052000	Dairy Spreads	40	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
413	4059010	Butter Oil	40	40 40	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC
414 415	4059020 4059090	Ghee Other fats and oils dervied from milk	40 40	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
416	4061000	Fresh cheese, including whey cheese and curd	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
417	4062000	Grated or powdered cheese, of all kinds	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
418	4063000	Processed cheese not grated or powdered	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
419	4064000	Blue veined cheese and other cheese containing veins produced by Pencillium roqueforti	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
420	4069000	Other cheese	40	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
421	4071100	Fertilised eggs of fowls of the species Gallus domesticus :	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
422	4071910	Fertilised eggs of ducks	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
423	4071990	Fertlised eggs of other birds	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
424	4072100	Other fresh eggs of fowls of the species Gallus domesticus :	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
425	4072900	Other fresh eggs of other birds	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
426	4079000	Other birds eggs (apart from fertilised and fresh eggs)	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
427	4081100	Dried egg yolks	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
428	4081900	Other egg yolks	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
429	4089100	Dried bird eggs not in shell	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
430 431	4089900	Other bird eggs not in shell	30	30	TR EXC	27 EXC	24 EXC	21 EXC	18 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15
432	4090000 4100010	Natural Honey Edible products of wild animals	60 30	60 30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	EXC 0
433	4100010	Turtle eggs and salanganes' nests ("birds' nests")	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
434	4100020	Other edible products of animal origin nes	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
435	5010010	Human hair, unworked, whether or not washed or scoured	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
436	5010020	Waste of human hair	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
437	5021010	Pigs', hogs' or boars' bristles and hair	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
438	5021020	Waste of pigs', hogs' or boars' bristles and hair	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
439	5029010	Badger hair and other brush making hair	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
440	5029020	Yak tail hair	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
441	5029090	Other brush making hair from animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
442	5040010	Guts of cattle for natural food casings	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
443	5040020	Guts of sheep and goats for natural food casings	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
444	5040031	Guts of wild animals for natural food casing	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
445	5040039	Guts of other animals for natural food casing	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
446	5040041	Guts of wild animals other than for natural food casing	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
447 448	5040049 5040051	Guts of other animals other than for natural food casing	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
449	5040051	Bladders and stomachs of wild animals Bladders and stomachs of Other animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
450	5051010	Feather of wild birds of a kind used for stuffing	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
451	5051010	Feather of Other birds of a kind used for stuffing	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
452	5059010	Peacock tail and wing feather	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
453	5059021	Feather of wild birds not used for stuffing	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
454	5059029	Feather of Other birds not used for stuffing	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
455	5059031	Powders and waste of feathers or parts of feathers Of wild birds	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
456	5059039	Powders and waste of feathers or parts of feathers Of other birds	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
457	5059091	Skins and parts Of wild birds	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
458	5059099	Skins and parts Of other birds	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
459	5061011	Bones including horn cores crushed Of wild animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
460	5061019	Bones including horn cores crushed Of other animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
461	5061021	Bone grist Of wild animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
462	5061029	Bone grist of Other animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
463	5061031	Ossein Of wild animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
464	5061039	Ossein of Other animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
465	5061041	Bones, horn cones and parts thereof not crushed Of wild animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
466	5061049	Bones, horn cones and parts thereof not crushed Of other animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
467	5069011	Bone meal Of wild animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Cabadi	le of Tariff R	ata Canasasi	ana (0/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
468	5069019	Bone meal of Other animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
469	5069091	Other products (powder and waste of bones and horncores) Of wild animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
470	5069099	Other products (powder and waste of bones and horncores) Of other animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
471	5071010	lvory	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
472	5071020	Ivory powder and waste	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
473 474	5079010	Hoof meal	30	30 30	TEP over 5 years	24 24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
474	5079020 5079030	Horn meal Hooves, claws, nails and beaks	30 30	30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
476	5079040	Antlers	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
477	5079050	Buffalo horns	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
478	5079060	Tortoise shell	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
479	5079070	Claws and waste of tortoise shell	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
480	5079090	Other animal parts such as whalebone and whalebone hair including powder and waste	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
481	5080010	Coral	30	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
482	5080020	Chanks	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
483 484	5080030 5080040	Cowries	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
484	5080040	Cuttlefish bones Shells	30	30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
486	5080090	Other animals parts similar to coral	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
487	5100010	Bezoar, cow (goolochan)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	ő
488	5100020	Ox Gallstone	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
489	5100030	Placenta, frozen	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
490	5100091	Other glands and products Of wild animals used in pharmaceutical preparations	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
491	5100099	Other glands and products Of other animals used in pharmaceutical preparations	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
492	5111000	Bovine semen	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
493	5119110	Fish nails	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
494	5119120	Fish tails	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
495	5119130	Other fish waste Other products of fish, crustaceans, molluscs and dead animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
496 497	5119190 5119911	in HS3	30	30	TEP over 5 years	0	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
498	5119911	Artemia Other silkworm pupae	30 30	5 30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	0 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
499	5119921	Sineous and tendons Of wild life	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
500	5119929	Sineous and tendons Of other animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
501	5119991	Frozen semen, other than bovine; bovine embryo	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
502	5119992	Other animal products Of wild life	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
503	5119999	Other products of other animals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
504	6011000	Bulbs,tubers,tuberous roots,corms,crowns and rhizomes, dormant	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
505	6012010	Bulbs, horticultural	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
506 507	6012021 6012022	Chicory Plants Chicory Roots	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other parts of plant in growth (tubers, tuberous roots, corms,													
508	6012090	crowns and rhizomes)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
509	6021000	Unrooted cuttings and slips of live plants	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
510	6022010	Edible fruit or nut trees,grafted or not	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
511	6022020	Cactus	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
512	6022090	Other trees, shrubs and busheswhich bear edible fruits and nuts	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
513	6023000	Rhododendrons and azaleas, grafted or not	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
514 515	6024000 6029010	Roses, grafted or not Mushroom spawn	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
516	6029010	Flowering plants	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
517	6029030	Tissue cullture plants	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
518	6029090	Other live plants, cuttings and slips	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
519	6031100	Fresh Roses	60	60	TEP over 5 years	48	36	24	12	0	0	0	0	0	0
520	6031200	Fresh Carnations	60	60	TEP over 5 years	48	36	24	12	0	0	0	0	0	0
521	6031300	Fresh Orchids	60	60	TEP over 5 years	48	36	24	12	0	0	0	0	0	0
522	6031400 6031500	Fresh Chrysanthemums Fresh Lilies(Lilium spp.)	60	60	TEP over 5 years	48 48	36 36	24 24	12 12	0	0	0	0	0	0
523 524	6031500	Other fresh cut flowers and flower buds	60 60	60 60	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	48	36	24	12	0	0	0	0	0	0
525	6039000	Other restrict flowers and flower buds Other cut flowers and flower buds	60	60	TEP over 5 years	48	36	24	12	0	0	0	0	0	0
526	6042000	fresh foliage, branches and other parts of plants without flowers or flower buds	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
527	6049000	Other foliage, branches and others parts of plants without flowers or flower buds	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
528	7011000	Seed of potato fresh or chilled	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
020	1000	TITE I. FORMED HOUSE OF STREET		30						.0					

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
529	7019000	Other potatoes fresh or chilled	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
530	7020000	Tomatoes fresh or chilled	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
531 532	7031010 7031020	Onions fresh or chilled Shallots fresh of chilles	30 30	0	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
532	7031020	Garlic fresh of chilled	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
534	7039000	Leeks and other alliaceous vegetables fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
535	7041000	Cauliflowers and headed brococoli fresh or chilled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
536	7042000	Brussels sprouts fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
537	7049000	Other edible brassicas vegetables (cabbage, kohlrata, kala etc) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
538	7051100	Cabbage lettuce	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
539	7051900	other lettice	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
540	7052100 7052900	witloof chicory other chicory	30	30 30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
541 542	7061000	carrots and turnips fresh of chilled	30 30	30	TEI TEP over 5 years	0 24	0 18	0 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
543	7069010	horse radish fresh or chilled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
544	7069020	other radish fresh of chilled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
545	7069030	salad beetroot fresh of chilled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
546	7069090	other edible roots (salsify, celeriac etc) fresh or chiled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
547	7070000	cucumbers or gherkins, fresh or chilled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
548	7081000	peas fresh or chilled	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
549 550	7082000 7089000	beans fresh or chilled other leguminous vegetables fresh of chilled	30 30	30 30	TR TR	27 27	24 24	21 21	18 18	15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15
551	7092000	Asparagus fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	15 0	0	0	0	0	15 0
552	7093000	Aubergines (egg-plants) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
553	7094000	celery other than celeraic fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
554	7095100	mushrooms of the genus agaricus fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
555	7095900	other mushrooms and truffles fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
556	7096010	green chilli fresh or chilled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
557	7096090	other fruits of the genus capsicum or pimenta	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
558	7097000	spinach, new zealand spinach and orache spinach	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
559	7099100	Globe artichokes fresh or chilled olives fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
560 561	7099200 7099310	Pumpkins fresh or chilled	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
562	7099320	Squash fresh of chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
563	7099330	Bitter gourd fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
564	7099340	Bottle gourd fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
565	7099350	Snake gourd fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
566	7099360	Coccinia (Kundru) fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
567	7099390	Other gourd fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
568 569	7099910 7099930	green pepper fresh or chilled Okra/lady finger (Bhindi) fresh or chilled	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEI	24 0	18 0	12 0	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
570	7099990	other vegetables fresh or chilled	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
571	7101000	potatoes frozen	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
572	7102100	peas frozen	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
573	7102200	frozen	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
574	7102900	other leguminous vegetables frozen	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
575	7103000	spinach, new zealand spinach and orache spinach frozen	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
576	7104000	sweet corn frozen	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
577	7108010	terragon frozen	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
578 579	7108090 7109000	other vegetables frozen mixtures of vegetables frozen	30 30	30 30	TR EXC	27 EXC	24 EXC	21 EXC	18 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC
580	7112000	olives provisional preserved	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
581	7114000	cucumbers and gherkins provisionally preserved	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
582	7115100	mushrooms of the gensus agaricus provisionally preserved	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
583	7115900	other mushrooms and truffles provisionally preserved	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
584	7119010	green pepper in brine	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
585	7119020	assorted canned vegetables	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
586	7119090	other vegetables provisionally preserved	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
587		onions dried	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
588 589	7123100	mushrooms of the genus agaricus dried	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years	24	18 18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
589	7123200 7123300	Wood ears dried jelly fungi dried	30	30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
590	7123300	Other mushrooms and truffles dried	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
592	7129010	Asparagus dried	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
593	7129020	Dehydrated garlic powder	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
594	7129030	Dehydrated garlic flakes	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
595	7129040	Dried garlic	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
596	7129050	Marjoram, oregano	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
597	7129060	Potatoes dried	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Cabadi	ula af Tariff D	lata Canasas	iana (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
598	7129090	Other vegetable dried	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
599	7131010	Yellow peas dried	50	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
600	7131020	Green peas dried	50	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
601	7131090	Other peas dried	50	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
602	7132010	Kabuli Chana dried	70	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
603	7132020 7132090	Bengal gram dried	70	60	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC
604 605	7132090	Other chickpeas dried Beans Of The Spp Vigna Mungo (L.) Hepper dried	70 30	60 0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
606	7133110	Beans Of The Spp Vigna Radiata (L.) Wilczek dried	30	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
				·											
607	7133200	Small red (Adzuki) Beans (Phaseolus or Vigna angularis) dried	30	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
608	7133300	Kidney Beans, including white pea Beans (Phaseolus vulgaris) dried	30	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
609	7133400	Bambara beans (Vigna subterranea or Voandzeia subterranea) dried	30	Nil/20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
610	7133500	Cow peas (Vigna unguiculata) dried	30	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
611	7133910	Guar seeds dried	30	0	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
612	7133990	Other beans dried	30	0	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
613	7134000	Lentils	50	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
614	7135000	Broad Beans (Vicia faba var. major) and horse Beans (Vicia faba var. equina, Vicia faba var. minor)	30	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
615	7136000	Pigeon peas (Cajanus cajan)	30	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
616	7139010	Other leguminous vegetables Split	30	0	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
617	7139090	Other leguminous vegetables unsplit	30	0	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
618	7141000	Manioc (cassava)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
619	7142000 7143000	Sweet potatoes	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years	24 0	18 0	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
620 621	7143000	Yams(Dioscorea spp.) Taro(Colocasia spp.)	30	30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
622	7145000	Yautia(Xanthosoma spp.)	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
623	7149010	Sago pith	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
624	7149090	Other roots and tubers (arrowroot, salep, artichokes etc)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
625	8011100	Desiccated coconuts	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
626	8011210	Fresh coconuts in the inner shell (endocarp)	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
627	8011220	Dried coconuts in the inner shell (endocarp)	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
628	8011290	Other coconuts in the inner shell (endocarp)	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
629	8011910	Other fresh coconuts	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
630	8011920	Other dried coconuts Other coconuts	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
631 632	8011990 8012100	In shell Brazil nuts	70 30	70 30	EXC TEI	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0
633	8012200	Shelled Brazil nuts	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
634	8013100	In shell cashew nuts	30	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
635	8013210	Cashew kernels, broken	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
636	8013220	Cashew kernel, whole	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
637	8013290	Other shelled Cashew	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
638	8021100	In shell almonds	Rs 42 per kg	Rs 35 per kg	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
639	8021200	Shelled shell driedalmonds	Rs 120 per kg	Rs 100 per kg	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
640	8022100	In Shell hazelnuts or filberts	30	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
641	8022200	Shelled hazelnuts or filberts	30	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
642	8023100	In shell walnuts	120	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
643	8023200	Shelled walnuts	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
644	8024100	In shell chestnuts	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
645	8024200	Shelled chestnuts	30	30	TEP over 5 years	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
646	8025100	In shell pistachios	30	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
647	8025200	Shelled pistachios	30	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
648	8026100	In shell macadamia nuts	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
649 650	8026200 8027000	Shelled macadamia nuts Kola nuts (Cola spp.)	30 30	30 30	TR TR	27 27	24 24	21 21	18 18	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15
650	8027000	Kola nuts (Cola spp.) Whole areca nuts	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
652	8028020	Split areca nuts	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
653	8028030	Ground areca nuts	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
654	8028090	Other areca nuts	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
655	8029000	Other nuts	100	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
656	8031010	Curry plantain	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
657	8031090	Other plantains	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
658	8039010	Bananas,fresh	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
659	8039090	Other bananas	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
660	8041010	Fresh dates	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
661	8041020	Soft dates	30	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
662	8041030	Hard dates	30	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

		I	Standard		Tariff Modality				Sahadi	ulo of Tariff E	Rate Concess	ions (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
663	8041090	Other dates	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
664	8042010	Fresh figs	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
665	8042090	Other figs	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
666	8043000	Pineapples	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
667	8044000	Avocados	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
668	8045010	Guavas, fresh or dried	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
669	8045021	Mangoes, fresh, Alphonso (Hapus)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
670	8045022	Mangoes, fresh, Banganapalli	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
671	8045023	Mangoes, fresh, Chausa	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
672	8045024	Mangoes, fresh, Dasheri	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
673 674	8045025 8045026	Mangoes, fresh, Langda Mangoes, fresh, Kesar	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
675	8045027	Mangoes, fresh, Totapuri	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
676	8045028	Mangoes, fresh, Mallika	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
677	8045029	Mangoes, fresh, Other	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
678	8045030	Mangoes, sliced dried	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
679	8045040	Mango pulp	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
680	8045090	Mangosteens	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
681	8051000	Oranges	40	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
682	8052100	Mandarins (including tangerines and satsumas)	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
683	8052200	Clementines	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
684	8052900	Wilkings and similar citrus hybrids	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
685	8054000	Grape fruit,including pomelos	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
686	8055000	Lemons (Citrus limon, Citrus limonum) and limes (Citrus	40	30	TR	29	25.5	22	18.5	15	15	15	15	15	15
		aurantifolia, Citrus latifolia)													
687	8059000	Other citrus fruit	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
688	8061000	Fresh graps	40	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
689	8062010	Raisins	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
690	8062090	Other dried graps	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
691	8071100	Water melons	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
692 693	8071910 8071990	Musk melons Other melons	30 30	30 30	TR TR	27 27	24 24	21 21	18 18	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15
694	8072000	Papaws	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
695	8081000	Apples	75	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
696	8083000	Pears	35	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
697	8084000	Quinces	35	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
698	8091000	Apricots	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
699	8092100	Sour cherries (Prunus cerasus)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
700	8092900	Other cherries	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
701	8093000	Peaches, including nectarine	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
702	8094000	Plums and sloes	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
703	8101000	Strawberries	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
704	8102000	Raspberries, blackberries, mulberries and loganberries	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
705	8103000	Black, white or red currants and gooseberries	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
706	8104000	Cranberries, bilberries and other fruits of the genus vaccinium	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
707	8105000	Kiwi fruit	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
708	8106000	Durians	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
709	8107000	Persimmons	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
710	8109010	Pomegranates	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
711	8109020	Tamarind, fresh	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
712	8109030	Sapota (chico)	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
713	8109040	Custard-apple (ata)	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
714	8109050	Bore	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
715	8109060	Lichi	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
716	8109090	Other fresh fruits	30	15	TR	14	12.5	11	9.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
717	8111010	Strawberries containing added sugar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
718	8111020	Strawberries not containaing added sugar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
719	8111090	Other strawberries	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	б	0	U	U	U	U	U
720	8112010	Raspberries, blackberries, mulberries, loganberries,black/white/red currants and gooseberries containing added sugar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
721	8112020	Raspberries, blackberries, mulberries, loganberries,black/white/ red currants and gooseberries not containaing added sugar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
722	8112090	Other raspberries, blackberries, mulberries, loganberries,black/white/ red currants and gooseberries	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
723	8119010	Fruits and nuts, uncooked or cooked by steaming/ boiling. frozen containing added sugar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
					•		•				•	•			

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
		Other fruits and nuts, uncooked or cooked by steaming/ boiling.	Rate (%)		Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
724	8119090	frozen	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
725 726	8121000 8129010	Cherries provisionally preserved Mango slices in brine	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
727	8129090	Other fruits and nuts provisionally preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
728	8131000	Apricots dried	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
729	8132000	Prunes dried	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
730	8133000	Apples dried	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
731	8134010	Tamarind, dried	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
732	8134020	Singoda whole	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
733	8134090	Other fruits dried	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
734	8135010	Mixtures of nuts	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
735	8135020	Mixtures of dried fruits	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
736	8140000	Peel of citrus fruit or melons, fresh, frozen, dried or provisionally preserved in brine,in sulphur water or in other preservative solutions	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
737	9011111	A Grade coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
738	9011112	B Grade coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
739	9011113	C Grade coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
740	9011119	Other coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
741	9011121	AB Grade arabica cherry coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
742	9011122	PB Grade arabica cherry coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
743	9011123	C Grade arabica cherry coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
744	9011124	B/B/B GRADE arabica cherry coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
745	9011129	Other arabica cherry coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
746	9011131	AB Grade rob parchment coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
747	9011132	PB Grade rob parchment coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
748	9011133	C Grade rob parchment coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
749	9011139	Other rob parchment coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
750	9011141	AB Grade rob cherry coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
751	9011142	PB Grade rob cherry coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
752	9011143	C Grade rob cherry coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated B/B/B GRADE rob cherry coffee neither roasted nor	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
753	9011144	decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
754	9011145	Bulk rob cherry coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
755 756	9011149	Other rob cherry coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated	100	100	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
756 757	9011190 9011200	Other coffee neither roasted nor decaffeinated Coffee not roasted but decaffeinated	100 100	100 100	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
758	9012110	Coffee in bulk packing roasted but not decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
759	9012190	Other coffee roasted but not decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
760	9012210	Coffee in bulk packing roasted and decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
761	9012290	Other coffee roasted and decaffeinated	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
762	9019010	Coffee husks and skins	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
763	9019020	Coffee substitutes containing coffee	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
764	9019090	Other coffee	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
765	9021010	Green tea (not fermented) content not exceeding 25 g.	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
766	9021020	Green tea (not fermented) Content exceeding 25 g. but not exceeding 1 kg.	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
767	9021030	Green tea (not fermented) Content exceeding 1 kg. but not exceeding 3 kg.	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
768	9021090	Other Green tea (not fermented) in packings < 3kg	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
769	9022010	Green tea in packets with contents exceeding 3kg but not exceeding 20 kg. Paise per kg	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
770	9022020	Green tea in bulk	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
771	9022030	Green tea agglomerated in forms such as ball, brick and tablets paise per kg.	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
772	9022040	Green tea waste	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
773	9022090	Other green tea (not fermented)	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		Black tea (fermented) and party fermented content not													
774	9023010	exceeding 25 g.	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

March Marc				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
170	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)	_	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
No. No.	775	9023020		100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
177	776	9023030	kg. but not exceeding 3 kg.	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1.00	777	9023090		100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
	778	9024010		100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	
1920																
1972 1974 1975			i ·													
						1										
	783	9024060	Black tea, waste	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1981 10 Proposition 1992 1993 1994 1995 19			Other Black tea (fermented) and party fermented													
FREE Miles Miles																
PRO			1 11 1 0													
9941109 Paper Informat and electron Paper Paper Informat and electron Paper Information Paper Informatio																
Post 1991 1999 Post	792	9041170		70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
			Pepper other than green, frozen													
PAGE 9042110 Fruits of groups Capitions died reither crushed nor ground 70 70 EXC																
Page 9042720 Fruits of genus Pimerita dried neither crusthed nor ground 70 70 EXC			-													
9942 12 Chily-seeds									1							
9942 12 Chily-seeds	798	9042211	Chilly Power	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC:	EXC	FXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
800 9042/19 Other finish of genus captionar crushed or ground 70 70 EXC EXC																
803 9040229 Other furths of genius primerts 70 70 EXC EXC			· ·													
803 955100 Varies Neither crushed or ground 30 30 EXC EXC	801	9042221	Powder of genus pimenta	70	70	EXC		EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC		EXC	EXC		EXC
804 9052000 Vavails Crushed or ground 30 30 EXC EXC																
806 9061110 Circamon bark 30 30 TR 27 24 21 18 15 15 15 15 15 15 1																
806 9961120 Circamonn tree flowers 30 30 TR 27 24 21 18 15 15 15 15 15 15 1			i													
807 9061190 Other cinnamon neither crushed or ground 30 30 TR 27 24 21 18 15 15 15 15 15 15 1			i													
808 9061910 Cassia 30 30 TR 27 24 21 18 16 15 15 15 15 15 15 15																
809 9061990 Other crimamom tree flowers neither crushed or ground 30 30 TR 27 24 21 18 15 15 15 15 15 15 1																
810 9962000 Cirramon and cirinamon tree flowers Crushed or ground 30 30 TR 27 24 21 18 15 15 15 15 15 15 1																
812 9971020 Cloves Not Extracted (other than stem), neither crushed or ground 70 35 TR 33 30 26 22 17.5	810	9062000	Cinnamon and cinnamon tree flowers Crushed or ground	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
813 9071030 Clove Stems neither crushed or ground 70 35 TR 33 30 26 22 17.5	811	9071010		70	35	TR	33	30	26	22	17.5	17.5	17.5	17.5	17.5	17.5
814 907/1090 Other cloves of seed quality neither crushed or ground 70 35 TR 33 30 26 22 17.5 17.5 17.5 17.5 17.5 17.5 17.5 17.5 816 907/2000 Cloves Crushed or ground 70 35 TR 33 30 26 22 17.5 17.5 17.5 17.5 17.5 17.5 17.5 816 9081110 Nutmeg In shell 30 30 EXC EXC			ground													
815 9072000 Clows Crushed or ground 70 35 TR 33 30 26 22 17.5																
816 9081110 Nutmeg Inshell																
817 9081120 Nutmeg Shelled 30 30 30 EXC EXC																
818 9081200 Nutmen Crushed or ground 30 30 EXC																
819 9082100 Mace Neither crushed or ground 30 30 TR 27 24 21 18 15 15 15 15 15 15 1																
820 9082200 Mace Crushed or ground 30 30 30 TR 27 24 21 18 15 15 15 15 15 15 1																
821 9083110 Cardamoms Large (amomum) neither crushed or ground 70 70 70 EXC EXC																
823 9083130 Cardamoms Small coorg green neither crushed or ground 70 70 EXC	821	9083110		70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC		EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
824 9083140 Cardamoms Small bleached, half bleached or bleachable neither crushed or ground 70 70 EXC EXC	822	9083120		70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
S25 9083150 Cardamoms Small mixed neither crushed or ground 70 70 EXC	823	9083130			70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
826 9083190 Other cardamoms neither crushed or ground 70 70 EXC			crushed or ground	70												
827 9083210 Cardamom Powder 70 70 EXC																
828 9083220 Small cardamom seeds 70 70 EXC			Š													
829 9083230 Cardamom husk 70 70 EXC																
830 9083290 Other cardamoms crushed or ground 70 70 EXC																
831 9092110 Coriander Of seed quality neither crushed or ground 30 30 EXC																
832 9092190 Other coriander neither crushed or ground 30 30 EXC																
833 9092200 Coriander Crushed or ground 30 30 EXC EX	832	9092190	Other coriander neither crushed or ground	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
	833	9092200	Coriander Crushed or ground	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
		Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
834	9093111	Cumin black Of seed quality neither crushed or ground	30	30 30	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC
835 836	9093119 9093121	Other cumin neither crushed or ground Cumin other than black Of seed quality neither crushed or around	30 30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
837	9093129	Other cumin other than black, neither crushed or ground	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
838	9093200	Cumin Crushed or ground	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
839	9096111	Anise Of seed quality neither crushed or ground	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
840	9096119	Other anise neither crushed or ground	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
841 842	9096121 9096129	Badian Of seed quality neither crushed or ground Other badian neither crushed or ground	30 30	30 30	EXC TR	EXC 27	EXC 24	EXC 21	EXC 18	EXC 15	EXC 15	EXC 15	EXC 15	EXC 15	EXC 15
843	9096131	Caraway or fennel Of seed quality neither crushed or ground	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
844	9096139	Other caraway or fennel neither crushed nor ground	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
845	9096141	Juniper berries Of seed quality neither crushed nor ground	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
846	9096149	Other juniper berries neither crushed nor ground	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
847	9096210	Anise crushed nor ground	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
848 849	9096220 9096230	Badian crushed nor ground Caraway or fennel crushed nor ground	30 30	30 30	TR TR	27 27	24 24	21 21	18 18	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15
850	9096240	Juniper berries crushed nor ground	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
851	9101110	Fresh ginger neither crushed nor ground	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
852	9101120	Dried, unbleached ginger neither crushed nor ground	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
853	9101130	Dried, bleached ginger neither crushed nor ground	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
854 855	9101190 9101210	Other ginger neither crushed nor ground Ginger Powder	30 30	30 30	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC
856	9101210	Other ginger crushed or ground	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
857	9102010	Saffron stigma	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
858	9102020	Saffron stamen	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
859	9102090	Other saffron	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
860 861	9103010 9103020	Fresh turmeric Dried turmeric	30 30	30 30	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC
862	9103030	Turmeric Powder	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
863	9103090	Other turmeric	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
864	9109100	Mixtures referred to in Note 1 (b) to this Chapter (mixtures of spices of two or more headings)	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
865	9109911	Celery seed	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
866 867	9109912 9109913	Fenugreek seed Dill seed	30 30	30 30	TR TR	27 27	24 24	21 21	18 18	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15
868	9109914	Aiwain seed	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
869	9109915	Cassia torea seed	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
870	9109919	Other spices (thyme, bay leaves, curry etc) seed	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
871	9109921	Cassia powder	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
872 873	9109923 9109924	Celery powder Fenugreek powder	30 30	30 30	TR TR	27 27	24 24	21 21	18 18	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15
874	9109925	Dill powder	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
875	9109926	Poppy powder	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
876	9109927	Mustard powder	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
877 878	9109929 9109939	Other spices (thymes, bay leaves curry etc) powder	30 30	30 30	TR TR	27 27	24 24	21 21	18 18	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15
879	9109939	Other husk of spices Other forms of spices	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
880	10011100	Durum wheat Seed	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
881	10011900	Other durum wheat	100	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
882	10019100	Other wheat and meslin Seed	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
883 884	10019910 10019920	Wheat Meslin:	100 100	40 100	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC
885 885	10019920	Rye Seed	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
886	10021000	Other rye	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
887	10031000	Barley Seed	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
888	10039000	Other barley	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
889 890	10041000 10049000	Oats Seed Other oats	0	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
891	10049000	Maize Seed	70	50	TR	45	40	35	30	25	25	25	25	25	25
892	10051000	Dent corn (Zea mays var. indenta): Yellow	60	50	TR	45	40	35	30	25	25	25	25	25	25
893	10059019	Dent corn (Zea mays var. indenta): Other	60	50	TR	45	40	35	30	25	25	25	25	25	25
894	10059020	Flint corn (Zea mays var. indurata)	60	50	TR	45	40	35	30	25	25	25	25	25	25
895 896	10059030 10059090	Pop corn (Zea mays var. everta) Other maize	60 60	50 50	TR TR	45 45	40 40	35 35	30 30	25 25	25 25	25 25	25 25	25 25	25 25
896	10059090	Rice in the hust (paddy) Of seed quality	80	80	TR	72	64	56	48	40	40	40	40	40	40
898	10061010	Other rice in the husk (paddy)	80	80	TR	72	64	56	48	40	40	40	40	40	40
899	10062000	Husked (brown) rice	80	80	TR	72	64	56	48	40	40	40	40	40	40
900	10063010	Rice, parboiled	70	70	TR	63	56	49	42	35	35	35	35	35	35
901	10063020	Basmati rice	70	70	TR	63	56	49	42	35	35	35	35	35	35

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schodi	ule of Tariff P	ate Concessi	ione (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
902	10063090	Other semi milled or wholly milled rice	70	70	TR	63	56	49	42	35	35	35	35	35	35
903	10064000	Broken rice	80	80	TR	72	64	56	48	40	40	40	40	40	40
904	10071000	Grain sorghum Seed	80	50 50	TR	45	40 40	35	30	25	25	25	25	25	25
905 906	10079000 10081010	Other grain sorghum Buckwheat Of seed quality	80 0	0	TR TEI	45 0	0	35 0	30 0	25 0	25 0	25 0	25 0	25 0	25 0
907	10081010	Other buckwheat	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
908	10082110	Jawar seed	70	50	TR	45	40	35	30	25	25	25	25	25	25
909	10082120	Bajra seed	70	50	TR	45	40	35	30	25	25	25	25	25	25
910	10082130	Ragi seed	70	50	TR	45	40	35	30	25	25	25	25	25	25
911 912	10082910 10082920	Other Jawar Other Bajra:	70 70	50 50	TR TR	45 45	40 40	35 35	30 30	25 25	25 25	25 25	25 25	25 25	25 25
913	10082920	Other Ragi	70	50	TR	45	40	35	30	25	25	25	25	25	25
914	10083010	Canary seeds Of seed quality	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
915	10083090	Other canary seeds	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
916	10084000	Fonio (Digitaria spp.)	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
917 918	10085000 10086000	Quinoa (Chenopodium quinoa) Triticale	0	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
919	10089010	Other cereals Of seed quality	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
920	10089090	Other cereals	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
921	11010000	Wheat or meslin flour.	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
922	11022000	maize (corn) flour	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
923	11029010	Rye flour	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
924 925	11029021 11029022	Brown rice flour White rice flour	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
926	11029022	Other rice four	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
927	11029090	Other cereal flour	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
928	11031110	Groat of wheat	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
929	11031120	Meal of wheat	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
930	11031300 11031900	Meal Of maize (corn)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
931 932	11031900	Meal Of other cereals Pellets of cereals	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
933	11041200	Rolled or flaked grains Of oats	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
934	11041900	Rolled or flaked grains Of other cereals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
935	11042200	Worked grains (hulled, pearled, sliced or kibbled) Of oats	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
936	11042300	Worked grains (hulled, pearled, sliced or kibbled) Of maize (corn)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
937	11042900	Worked grains (hulled, pearled, sliced or kibbled) Of other cereals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
938	11043000	Germ of cereals, whole, rolled, flaked or ground	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
939 940	11051000	Flour, meal and powder of potatoes	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
940	11052000 11061010	Flakes, granules and pellets of potatoes Guar Meal	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
942	11061090	Others meal and powder of dried leguminous vegetables	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
943	11062010	Meal and powder Of sago	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
944	11062020	Meal and powder Of manioc	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
945	11062090	Meal and powder Of other roots and tubers	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
946 947	11063010 11063020	Meal and powder Of tamarind Meal and powder Of singoda	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
947	11063020	Mango flour	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
949	11063090	Other meal and powder of HS 8 (fruits and nuts)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
950	11071000	Malt Not roasted	40	30	TEP over 5 years	27	21	14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
951	11072000	Malt Roasted	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
952 953	11081100 11081200	Wheat starch Maize starch	30 50	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 27	18 21	12 14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
953	11081200	Potato starch	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
955	11081300	Manioc starch	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
956	11081910	Sago starch	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
957	11081990	Other starch	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
958	11082000	Inulin	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
959 960		Wheat gluten, whether or not dried Soya beans seed quality	30 45	30 45	TEP over 5 years EXC	EXC	18 EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	0 EXC	EXC	EXC
961	12011000	Other soya beans	45	45	TR	42.5	37.5	32.5	27.5	22.5	22.5	22.5	22.5	22.5	22.5
962	12023010	Groundnut H.P.S seed	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
963	12023090	Other groundnut	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
964	12024110	Groundnut in shell H.P.S:	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
965	12024190	Other groundnut in shell	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
966 967	12024210 12024220	Groundnut Kernels, H.P.S. Groundnut Kernels, other	30 30	30 30	TR TR	27 27	24 24	21 21	18 18	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15
968	12024220	Other groundnut	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
969	12030000	Copra.	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		-													

CL N-	11000-4-	Description	Standard	Eff4i D-4- (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	Rate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
970 971	12040010 12040090	Linseed Of seed quality Other linseed	30 30	30 30	EXC TR	EXC 27	EXC 24	EXC 21	EXC 18	EXC 15	EXC 15	EXC 15	EXC 15	EXC 15	EXC 15
971	12051000	Rape or colza seeds Of seed quality	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
973	12059000	Other rape or colza seeds	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
974	12060010	Sunflower seeds Of seed quality	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
975	12060090	Other sunflower seeds	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
976	12071010	Palm nuts	30	30 30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC
977 978	12071090 12072100	Palm Kernels Cotton seed of seed quality	30 30	30	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC
979	12072900	Other cotton seed	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
980	12073010	Castor oil seeds Of seed quality	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
981	12073090	Othercastor oil seeds	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
982	12074010	Sesamum seeds Of seed quality	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
983 984	12074090 12075010	Other sesamum seeds Mustard seeds Of seed quality	30 30	30 30	TR EXC	27 EXC	24 EXC	21 EXC	18 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC
985	12075090	Other mustard seeds	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
986	12076010	Safflower seeds Of seed quality	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
987	12076090	Other safflower seeds	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
988	12077010	Melon seeds Of seed quality	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
989 990	12077090 12079100	Other melon seeds Poppy seeds	30 70	30 20	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC
990	12079100	Ajams	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
992	12079920	Mango kernel	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
993	12079930	Niger seed	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
994	12079940	Kokam	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
995 996	12079990 12081000	Other oilseed and oleaginous fruits Flours and meals Of soya beans	30 30	30 30	TR EXC	27 EXC	24 EXC	21 EXC	18 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC	15 EXC
997	12081000	Flours and meals of other oil seeds or oleoginous fruits	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
998	12091000	Sugar beet seed	30	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
999	12092100	Lucerne (alfalfa) Seed	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1000	12092200	Clover (Trifolium spp.) Seed	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1001	12092300	Fescue seed Kentucky Blue grass (Poa pratensis L.) Seed	30 30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1002	12092400			15	TEP over 5 years	14	12							0	
1003	12092500	Rye grass (Lolium multiflorum Lam., Lolium perenne L.) Seed	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1004	12092910	Australian lupin seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1005	12092990	Other seeds of forage plants	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1006	12093000	Seeds of herbaceous plants cultivated principally for their	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1007	12099110	flowers Seeds Of cabbage	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1007	12099110	Seeds Of cauliflower	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1009	12099130	Seeds Of onion	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1010	12099140	Seeds Of pea	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1011	12099150	Seeds of radish	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1012 1013	12099160 12099170	Seeds Of Tomato Seeds Of chilly of genus Capsium	10 10	<u> </u>	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1013	12099170	Other vegetable seeds	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1015	12099910	Fruit seeds for planting or sowing	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1016	12099990	Other seeds,fruits and spores of a kind used for sowing	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1017	12101000	Hop cones, neither ground nor powdered nor in the form of	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
		pellets							-					-	
1018 1019	12102000 12112000	Hop cones,ground ,powdered or in the form of pellets Ginseng roots	30 30	30 30	TR TEP over 5 years	27 24	24 18	21 12	18 6	15 0	15 0	15 0	15 0	15 0	15 0
1019	12112000	Coca leaf	30	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1021	12114000	Poppy straw	30	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1022	12115000	Ephedra	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1023	12119011	Ambrette seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1024 1025	12119012	Nuxvomica,dried ripe seeds	30 30	15 15	TEP over 5 years	14	12 12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1025	12119013 12119014	Psyllium seed Neem seed	30	15	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	14 14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1027	12119014	Jojoba seed	30	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1028	12119019	Other seeds used in pharmacy or as agro chemicals	30	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1029	12119021	Belladona leaves	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1030	12119022	Senna leaves and pods	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1031 1032	12119023 12119024	Neem leaves, powder Gymnema powder	30 30	15 15	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	14 14	12 12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1032	12119024	cubeb powder	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1034	12119026	Pyrethrum	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1035	12119029	Other leaves, powder, flowers and pods used in pharmacy or as agro chemicals	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1036	12119031	Cascara sagrada bark	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1037	12119032	Psyllium husk	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1038	12119033	Camboge fruit rind	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1039	12119039	Other barks, husk or rinds used in pharmacy or as agro	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
		chemicals						-		-					
1040	12119041	Belladona roots	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1041 1042	12119042 12119043	Galangal rhizomes and roots Ipecec dried rhizome and roots	30 30	15 15	TEP over 5 years	14 14	12 12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1042	12119043	Serpentina roots	30	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1044	12119045	Zedovary roots	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1045	12119046	Kuth root	30	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1046	12119047	Sarasaparilla roots	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1047	12119048	Sweet flag rhizomes	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1048	12119049	Other roots and rhizomes used in pharmacy or as agro chemicals	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1049	12119050	Sandalwood chips and dust	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1050	12119060	Vinca rosea herbs	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1051 1052	12119070 12119080	Mint including leaves	30 30	15	TEP over 5 years EXC	14 EXC	12 EXC	8 EXC	EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
1052	12119080	Agarwood Chirata	30	15 15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1053	12119091	Tukmaria	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1055	12119093	Unab	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1056	12119094	Basil,hyssop,rosemary,sage and savory	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1057	12119095	Lovage	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1058	12119096	Garcenia	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1059	12119099	Other plants and parts of plants used in pharmacy or as agro chemicals	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1060	12122110	Seaweeds fit for human consumption	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1061	12122190	Other algae fit for human consumption	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1062	12122910	Seaweeds not fit for human consumption	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1063	12122990	Other algae not fit for human consumption	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1064	12129100	Sugar beet	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1065 1066	12129200 12129300	Locust beans (carob)	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1066	12129300	Sugar cane Chicory roots	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1068	12129910	Kokam (cocum) flowers	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1069	12129920	Mohua flowers	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1070	12129990	Other fruit stones, kernel and other vegetable products used for human consumption	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1071	12130000	cereal straw and husks, unprepared, whether or not chopped, ground, pressed or in form of pellets	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1072	12141000	Lucerne meal and pellets	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1073	12149000	Other forage products (swedes, mangolds, fodder roots, hay, clover, mainfoin, forage kale, lupines, vetches etc) whether or not in pellets	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1074	13012000	Gum Arabic	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1075	13019011	Asian gum	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1076	13019012	African gum	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1077	13019013	Asafoetida	30	20	TEP over 5 years	18	13.5	9	4.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1078 1079	13019014 13019015	Benjamin ras	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1079	13019016	Benjamin cowrie Karaya gum hastab	30	30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24	18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1081	13019017	Tragacanth	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1082	13019018	Storax	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1083	13019019	Other natural gum	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1084	13019021	Copal	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1085	13019022	Dammar batu	30	20	TEP over 5 years	18	13.5	9	4.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1086	13019029	Other resins	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1087 1088	13019031 13019032	Myrrh Oilhanum or frankingansa	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1088	13019032	Oilbanum or frankincense Mastic gum	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1099	13019033	Xanthium gum	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1090	13019039	Other gum resins	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1092	13019041	Oleoresins of seeds	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1093	13019042	Oleoresins of fruits	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1094	13019043	Oleoresins of leaves	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1095	13019044	Oleoresins of spices	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1096	13019045	Oleoresins of flowers	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1097 1098	13019046 13019049	Oleoresins of roots Other oleoresins	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years	24 24	18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1098	13019049	Lac	30	30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24	18 18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1100	13021100	Opium	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1101	13021200	Vegetable saps and extracts of ligourice	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1102	13021300	Vegetable saps and extracts of hops	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
					,						·			·	

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Cahadi	ula of Tariff D	lata Canasas	iono (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1103	13021400	Vegetable saps and extracts of Ephedra	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1104	13021911	Vegetable extracts of belladona	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1105	13021912	Vegetable extracts of cascara sagrada	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1106	13021913	Vegetable extracts of nuxvomica	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1107	13021914	Vegetable extracts of ginseng	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1108	13021915	Vegetable extracts of agarose	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1109	13021916	Vegetable extracts of neem	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1110 1111	13021917 13021918	Vegetable extracts of gymnema Vegetable extracts of garacenia or cambodge	30 30	15 15	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	14 14	12 12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1112	13021919	Other vegetable extracts	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1113	13021919	Cashew shell liquid , crude	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1114	13021920	Purified and distilled cashew shell liquid (CNSL)	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1115	13021990	Other vegetable saps	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1116	13022000	Pectic substances, pectinates and pectates	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1117	13023100	Agar-agar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1118	13023230	Guargum treated and pulverised	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1119	13023240	Kappa carrageenan	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1120	13023290	Other mucilages and thickners derived from locust beans, locust bean seeds or guar seeds	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1121	13023900	Other mucilages and thickners derived from other vegetable products	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1122	14011000	Bamboos	30	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
1123	14012000	Rattans	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
1124	14019010	Canes	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1125	14019090	Other vegetable materials of a kind used primarily used for plaiting (ex: reeds, rushes, osier, raffiac, cleaned bleached or dyed cereal straw, lime bark etc)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1126	14042000	Cotton linters	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1127	14049010	Bidi wrappper leaves	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1128	14049021	Soap nuts powder	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1129	14049029	Other soap nuts	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1130	14049030	Hard seeds,pips,hulls and nuts, of a kind used primarily for carving	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1131	14049040	Betel leaves	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1132	14049050	Indian katha	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1133	14049060	Coconut shell, unworked	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1134	14049070	Rudraksha seeds	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1135	14049090	Other vegetable products nes	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1136	15011000	Lard	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1137	15012000	Other pig fat (other than lard)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1138	15019000 15021010	Poultry fat	30	30 15	TEP over 5 years	24	18 9	12 6	6 3	0	0	0	0	0	0
1139 1140	15021010	Mutton tallow Other tallow (other than mutton)	15 15	15	TEP over 5 years	12 12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
1140	15021090	Unrendered fats of bovine animals, sheep or goat	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Rendered fats or solvent extraction fats of bovine animals,			TET OVEL 5 years				3					- 0	
1142	15029020	sheep or goat	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
1143	15029090	Other fats of bovine animals, sheep or goat	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	U	0
1144	15030000	Lard stearin, lard oil, oleostearin, oleo-oil and tallow oil, not	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1145	15041010	emulsified or mixed or otherwise prepared. cod liver oil	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1145	15041010	squid liver oil	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1147	15041091	other fish liver oil and their fractions	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1148	15042010	fish body oil	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1149	15042020	fish lipid oil	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1150	15042030	sperm oil from fish	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1151	15042090	Other fats and oils and their fractions of fish, other than fish liver oil.	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1152	15043000	Fats and oils and their fractions, of marine mammals	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1153	15050010	Wood alcohol (including lanolin alcohol)	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1154	15050020	wool grease,crude	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1155	15050090	other wool grease and fatty substances derived therefrom	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1156 1157	15060010 15060090	Neats Foot oil and fats from bone or waste Other animal fats and oils and their fractions, not chemically	30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
		modified													
1158	15071000	Soyabean crude oil, whether or not degummed	45	5	TEP over 5 years		3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1159	15079010	Edible grade soyabean oil and its fractions	45	17.5	TR	17	14	11	8	5	5	5	5	5	5
1160	15079090	Other soya bean oil and its fractions not chemically modified	45	32.5	TR	31.5	25	18.5	12	5	5	5	5	5	5
1161 1162	15081000 15089010	Crude groundnut oil and its fractions Deodorized (Salad Oil) groundnut oil and its fractions	100 100	35 45	TR TR	33 42.5	30	26 32.5	22 27.5	17.5	17.5 22.5	17.5 22.5	17.5 22.5	17.5	17.5
1162	15089010	Edible grade groundnut oil and its fractions	100	45 45	TR	42.5 42.5	37.5 37.5	32.5	27.5	22.5 22.5	22.5	22.5	22.5	22.5 22.5	22.5 22.5
1103	10000001	Luibie grade groundrial on and its fractions	100	₩0	IN	42.0	31.0	32.0	21.0	22.0	22.0	22.0	22.0	22.0	۷۷.ن

· · ·			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1164	15089099	Other groundnut oil and its fractions, not chemically modified	100	100	TR	90	80	70	60	50	50	50	50	50	50
1165	15091000	Virgin olive oil	45	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1166	15099010	Edible grade oilve oil	40	40	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1167	15099090	Other oilve oil and its fractions, not chemically modified	40	40	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1168	15100010	Crude oil obtained solely from olive	45	35	TR	33	30	26	22	17.5	17.5	17.5	17.5	17.5	17.5
1169	15100091	Edible grade oils and its fractions obtained solely from olives	45	45	TR	42.5	37.5	32.5	27.5	22.5	22.5	22.5	22.5	22.5	22.5
1170	15100099	Other oils and their fractions obtained solely from olives	45	45	TR	42.5	37.5	32.5	27.5	22.5	22.5	22.5	22.5	22.5	22.5
1171	15111000	Crude palm oil (CPO)	100	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
1172	15119010	Refined bleached deoderised palm oil	100	17.5	TR	17	14	11	8	5	5	5	5	5	5
1173	15119020	Refined bleached deoderised palmolein	100	17.5	TR	17	14	11	8	5	5	5	5	5	5
1174 1175	15119030	Refined bleached deoderised palm stearin	100	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
1175	15119090 15121110	Other palm oil and its fractions, not chemically modified Sunflower seed oil	100 100	17.5 5	TEP over 5 years EXC	16 EXC	12 EXC	8 EXC	EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	EXC	EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
1176	15121110	Safflower seed oil (kardi seed oil)	100	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1178	15121120	Sunflower oil, edible grade	100	17.5	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1179	15121920	Sunflower oil, non-edible grade (othe than crude oil)	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1180	15121930	Safflower oil, edible grade	100	45	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1181	15121940	Safflower oil, non-edible grade	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1182	15121990	Other sunflower seed or safflower oil and fractions thereof	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1183	15122100	Crude cooton-seed oil, whether or not gossypol has been removed	100	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1184	15122910	Edible grade cotton-seed oil	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1185	15122990	Other cotton-seed oil and its fractions	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1186	15131100	Crude coconut oil	100	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1187	15131900	Other coconut (copra) oil and its fractions	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1188	15132110	Crude Palm kernel oil	100	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1189	15132120	Crude Babbasu oil	100	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1190	15132910	Refined Palm kernel oil and its fractions	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1191	15132920	Refined Babbasu oil and its fractions edible grade	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1192	15132930	Refined Babbasu oil and its fractions, other than edible grade	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1193	15132990	Other palm kernel, or babassu oil and its fractions, not chemically modified	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1194	15141110	Low erucic acid Crude Colza oil	75	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1195	15141120	Low erucic acid Crude Rape oil	75	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1196	15141190	Other crude low eruric acid rape or colza oil and its fractions	75	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1197	15141910	Refined colza oil of edible grade	75	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1198	15141920	Refined rapeseed oil of edible grade	75	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1199	15141990	Other refined low erucic acid rape or colza oil and its fractions	75	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1200	15149110	High erucic acid crude Colza oil	75	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1201	15149120	Crude Mustard oil	75	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1202	15149190	High erucic acid Crude Rapeseed oil	75	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1203	15149910	Refined colza oil of edible grade	75	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1204	15149920	Refined mustard oil of edible grade	75	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1205	15149930	Refined rapeseed oil of edible grade	75	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1206	15149990	Other rape, colza or mustard oil and its fraction, not chemically modified.	75	75	TEP over 5 years	60	45	30	15	0	0	0	0	0	0
1207	15151100	Linseed Crude oil	100	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1208	15151910	Edible grade linseed oil	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1209	15151990	Other linseed oil and its fractions	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1210	15152100	Crude maize (corn) oil	100	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1211	15152910	Edible grade maize (corn) oil	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1212	15152990	Other maize(corn) oil and is fractions	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1213	15153010	Edible grade castor oil	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1214	15153090	Other castor oil and its fractions	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1215	15155010	Crude sesame oil	100	35	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
1216	15155091	Edible grade sesame oil	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1217 1218	15155099 15159010	other sesame oil and its fractions Fixed vegetables oils, namely the following: cul moogra oil,	100	100 45	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	80 36	60 27	40 18	20 9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1219	15159020	mawra oil, kokam oil, tobacco seed oil, sal oil Fixed vegetables oil, namely the following: neem seed oil, karanj oil, slik cotton seed oil, khkon oil, water melon oil, kusum oil, rubber seed oil, dhup oil, undi oil, maroti oil, pisa oil, nahar oil	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1220	15159030	Fixed vegetables oils, namely the cardamom oil, chillies or capsicum oil, turmeric oil, ajwain seed oil, niger seed oil, garlic oil	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1221	15159040	Fixed vegetables oils of edible grade namely the following the following : mango kernel oil, mahua oil, rice bran oil	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1222	15159091	Edible grade of other fixed vegetable oils and its fractions	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1223	15159099	Other than edible grade of other fixed vegetable oils and its fractions	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1224	15161000	Animal fats and oils and their fractions partly or wholly hydrogenated, inter-esterified, re-esterified or elaidinised	100	30	TEP over 5 years	27	21	14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
1225	15162011	Edible grade cotton-seed oil partly or wholly hydrogenated, inter- esterified, re-esterified or elaidinised	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1226	15162019	Other than edible grade cotton- seed oil partly or wholly hydrogenated, inter-esterified, re-esterified or elaidinised	100	80	TEP over 5 years	64	48	32	16	0	0	0	0	0	0
1227	15162021	Edible grade groundnut oil partly or wholly hydrogenated, interesterified, re-esterified or elaidinised	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1228	15162029	Other than edible grade groundnut oil partly or wholly hydrogenated, inter-esterified, re-esterified or elaidinised	100	80	TEP over 5 years	64	48	32	16	0	0	0	0	0	0
1229	15162031	Hydrogenated castor oil Edible grad, inter-esterified, re- esterified or elaidinised	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1230	15162039	Other hydrogenated castor oil inter-esterified, re-esterified or elaidinised	100	80	TEP over 5 years	64	48	32	16	0	0	0	0	0	0
1231	15162091	Other vegetable oils and fats, edible grade partly or wholly hydrogenated, inter-esterified, re-esterified or elaidinised	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1232	15162099	Non edible grade vegetable oils and fats partly or wholly hydrogenated, inter-esterified, re-esterified or elaidinised	100	80	TEP over 5 years	64	48	32	16	0	0	0	0	0	0
1233	15171010	Margarine excluding liquid margarine of animal origin	100	30	TEP over 5 years	27	21	14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
1234	15171021	Margarine excluding liquid of vegetable origin Edible grade	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1235 1236	15171022 15171029	Linoxyn	100 100	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	27 27	21 21	14 14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
1236	15171029	Other non edible grade of margarine of vegetable origin Sal fat (processed or refined)	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1238	15179010	Imitation lard of animal origin	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1239	15179040	Imitation lard of vegetables origin	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1240	15179090	Other edible mixtures or preparations of animal or vegetable fats or oils of fractions of different fats and oils of HS 15.	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1241	15180011	Edible grade Linseed oil boiled, oxidised, dehydrated, suplohurised, blown, polymerised by heat in vacuum or in intert gas of otherwise chemically modified	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1242	15180019	Non edible grade Linseed oil boiled, oxidised, dehydrated, suplohurised, blown, polymerised by heat in vacuum or in intert gas of otherwise chemically modified	100	30	TEP over 5 years	27	21	14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
1243	15180021	Edible grade castor oil dehydrated	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1244	15180029	Non edible grade castor oil dehydrated	100	30	TEP over 5 years	27	21	14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
1245	15180031	Other vegetable oils Edible grade boiled, oxidised, dehydrated, suplohurised, blown, polymerised by heat in vacuum or in intert gas of otherwise chemically modified	100	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1246	15180039	Other vegetable oils non Edible grade boiled, oxidised, dehydrated, suplohurised, blown, polymerised by heat in vacuum or in intert gas of otherwise chemically modified	100	30	TEP over 5 years	27	21	14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
1247	15180040	Animal oils and fats boiled, oxidised, dehydrated, suplohurised, blown, polymerised by heat in vacuum or in intert gas of otherwise chemically modified	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1248	15200000	Glycerol , crude; glycerol waters and glycerol lyes	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1249	15211011	Edible carnauba wax for waxing fresh fruits and vegetables	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1250 1251	15211019 15211090	Other carnauba waxes	30 30	30	TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1251	15211090	Other vegetable waxes Beewax whether or not coloured	30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1252	15219010	Shellac wax whether or not coloured	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1254	15219090	Other insect waxes and spermaceti wheterhe or not refined or coloured	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1255	15220010	Degras	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1256	15220020	Soap stocks	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1257	15220090	Other residues resulting from the treatment of fatty substances	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1257	16010000	or animal or vegetable waxes Sausages and similar products, of meat meat offal or bloods;	100	100	TR	90	80	70	60	50	50	50	50	50	50
1259	16021000	food preparations based on these products Homogenised preparations of prepared or preserved meat,	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1208	10021000	meat offal or blood	50	30	in over 5 years	Z++	10	12	J	J		J	J	U	J

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1260	16022000	Prepared or preserved preparations of liver of any animal	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1261	16023100	Prepared or preserved meat of turkeys	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1262	16023200	Prepared or preserved meat of fowls of the species Gallus domesticus	100	100	TEP over 5 years	80	60	40	20	0	0	0	0	0	0
1000	10000000	Other Prepared or preserved preparations of meat, meat offal			TED 5	2.4	40	40			_	_	_		
1263	16023900	or blood	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1264	16024100	Hams and cuts thereof of swine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1265	16024200	Shoulders and cuts thereof of swine	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1266 1267	16024900 16025000	Other preparations, including mixtures of swine	30 30	30 30	TEI TEP over 5 years	0 24	0 18	0 12	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1267	16029000	Prepared or preserved meat of bovine animals Other, including preparations of blood of any animal	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1269	16030010	Extracts and juices of meat	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1270	16030020	Extracts of fish	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1271	16030090	Extracts and juices of crustaceans, molluscs and other aquatic invertibrates	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1272	16041100	Salmon whole or in pieces but not minced	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1273	16041210	Pickled herrings whole or in pieces but not minced	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1274	16041290	other herrings whole or in pieces but not minced	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1275	16041310	sardines,sardinella and brisling whole or in pieces but not minced	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1276	16041320	sprats whole or in pieces but not minced	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1277	16041410	Tunas whole or in pieces but not minced	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1278	16041490	Skipjack and atlantic bonito whole or in pieces but not minced	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1279	16041500	mackerel whole or in pieces but not minced	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1280	16041600	anchovies whole or in pieces but not minced	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1281	16041700	Eels whole or in pieces but not minced	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1282 1283	16041800 16041900	Shark fins whole or in pieces but not minced other fish whole or in pieces but not minced	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1284	16041900	Other prepared or preserved fish	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1285	16043100	Caviar prepared or preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1286	16043200	Caviar substitutes prepared or preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1287	16051000	Crab prepared or preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1288	16052100	Shrimps and prawns not in airtight container prepared or preserved	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1289	16052900	Other shrimps and prawns prepared or preserved	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1290	16053000	Lobster prepared or preserved	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1291	16054000	Other crustaceans prepared or preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1292	16055100	Oysters prepared or preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1293	16055200	Scallops. Including queen scallops prepared or preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1294 1295	16055300 16055400	Mussels prepared or preserved	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years	24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1295	16055500	Cuttle fish and squid prepared or preserved Octopus prepared or preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1297	16055600	Clams, cockles and arkshells	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1298	16055700	Abalone prepared or preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1299	16055800	Snails, other than sea snails prepared or preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1300	16055900	Other molluscs prepared or preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1301	16056100	Sea cucumbers prepared or preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1302 1303	16056200 16056300	Sea urchins prepared or preserved	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1303	16056900	Jellyfish prepared or preserved Other acquatic invertibrates prepared or preserved	30	30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1304	17011200	beet sugar	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1306	17011310	Cane jaggery without centrifugation, with sucrose content in dry state by polarimeter is >69 degrees but <93 degreesv	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1307	17011320	Khandasari sugar without centrifugation, with sucrose content in dry state by polarimeter is >69 degrees but <93 degrees	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1308	17011390	other cane sugar obtained without centrifugation, with sucrose content in dry state by polarimeter is >69 degrees but <93 degrees	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1309	17011410	Cane jaggery without centrifugation, with sucrose content in dry state by polarimeter is <69 degrees'	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1310	17011420	Khandasari sugar without centrifugation, with sucrose content in dry state by polarimeter is <69 degrees'	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1311	17011490	Other cane sugar without centrifugation, with sucrose content in dry state by polarimeter is <69 degrees'	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1312	17019100	Refined sugar containing added flavouring or colouring matter	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1313	17019910	Sugar cubes	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1314	17019990	Other cane or beet sugar or chemically pure sucrose	100	100	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu		ate Concess				
		·	Rate (%)	* *	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1315	17021110	Lactose and lactose syrup >99% of lactose in solid form	30	25	TEP over 5 years	22	17	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1316	17021190	Lactose and lactose syrup >99% of lactose in other than solid form	30	25	TEP over 5 years	22	17	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1317	17021910	Lactose and lactose syrup <99% of lactose in solid form	30	25	TEP over 5 years	22	17	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
	i	Lactose and lactose syrup <99% of lactose in other than solid								Ť				-	
1318	17021990	form	30	25	TEP over 5 years	22	17	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1319	17022010	Maple sugar and maple syrup in solid form	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1320	17022090	Maple sugar and maple syrup in other than solid form	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1321	17023010	Glucose, liquid containing <20% fructose	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1322	17023020	Glucose, solid containing <20% fructose	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1323	17023031	Dextrose in solid form containing <20% fructose but EXCluding invert sugar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1324	17023039	Dextrose in other than solid form contaning <20% fructose but exluding invert sugar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1325	17024010	Glucose, liquid with fructose > 20% but < 50% but EXCluding invert sugar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1326	17024020	Glucose, solid with fructose >20% but <50% but EXCluding invert sugar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1327	17024031	Dextrose in solid form containing >20% but <50% fructose EXCluding invert sugar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1328	17024039	Dextrose in other than solid form containing >20% but <50% fructose EXCluding invert sugar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1329	17025000	Chemically pure fructose	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1330	17026010	Other fructose and fructose syrup in solid form containing >50%	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
		fructose EXCluding invert sugar Other fructose and fructose syrup in other than solid form								0		0	0		
1331 1332	17026090 17029010	containing >50% fructose EXCluding invert sugar Palmyra sugar	30 30	30 30	TEP over 5 years	24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1333	17029020	Chemically pure maltose	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1334	17029030	Artificial honey, whether or not mixed with natural honey	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1335	17029040	Caramel	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1336	17029050	Insulin syrup	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1337	17029090	Other sugar and sugar syrup blends including invert sugar containing in the dry state 50% by weight of fructose	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1338	17031000	Cane molasses	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1339	17039010	Molasses, edible	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1340	17039090	other non edible molasses resulting from the extraction or refining of sugar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1341	17041000	Chewing gum, whether or not sugar coated	45	45	TEP over 5 years	36	27	18	9	0	0	0	0	0	0
1342	17049010	Jelly confectionary	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1343	17049020	Boiled sweets, whether or not filled	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1344	17049030	Toffees, caramels and similar sweets	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1345	17049090	other sugar confectionery (including white chocolate) not containing cocoa	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1346	18010000	Cocoa Beans, whole or broken, raw, or roasted	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1347 1348	18020000 18031000	Cocoa shells, husks, skins and other cocoa waste	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12 21	6	0	0	0 1F	0	0	0
1348 1349	18031000 18032000	Cocoa paste, not defatted Cocoa paste, wholly or partly defatted	30 30	30 30	TR TR	27 27	24 24	21	18 18	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15	15 15
1349	18032000	Cocoa Butter, Fat and Oil	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1351	18050000	Cocoa Powder, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1352	18061000	Cocoa powder, containign added sugar or other sweetening matter	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other chocolate preparations of cocoa in blocks, slabs or bars													
1353	18062000	weighing more than 2 kg. Or in liquid, paste, powder, granular or other bulk form in containers or immediate packings, of a content EXCeeding 2 kg.	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1354	18063100	Other chocolate preparations of cocoa filled weighing less than 2 kg	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1355	18063200	Other chocolate preparations of cocoa not filled weighing less than 2 kg	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1356	18069010	Chocolate and chocolate products	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1357	18069020	Sugar confectionary containing cocoa	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1358	18069030	Spreads containing cocoa	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1359	18069040	Preparations containing cocoa for making beverages	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1360	18069090	Other chocolate and other food preparations containing cocoa	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1361	19011010	Malted milk (including powder)	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1362	19011090	Other malt preparations suitable for infants or young children put up for retail sale	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
	•						•		•					•	

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1363	19012000	Mixes and doughs for the preparation of bakers' wares of heading 1905	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1364	19019010	Malt extract	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other food preparations of flour, gorats, meal, starch or malt							-		-				
1365	19019090	extract <40% cocoa, food preparation of milk and milk products (HS 0401-0404) <5% cocoa	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1366	19021100	Uncooked pasta not stuffed or otherwise prepared containing eggs	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1367	19021900	Uncooked pasta not stuffed or otherwise prepared without eggs	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1368	19022010	Stuffed pasta cooked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1369	19022090	Other stuffed pasta not cooked	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1370	19023010	Other dried pasta cooked and unstuffed	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1371 1372	19023090 19024010	Other pasta cooked and unstuffed	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1372	19024010	Unprepared couscous Other couscous prepared	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Tapioca and substitutes therefor prepared from starch, lin the				0			0	0		0		0	
1374	19030000	form of flakes, grains, pearls, siftings on in the similar forms	50	30	TEI		0	0			0		0		0
1375	19041010	Corn flakes	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1376	19041020	Paws, mudi and the like	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1377	19041030	Bulgur wheat	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1378	19041090	Other prepared foods obtained by the swelling or roasting of cerelas and cereal products	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1379	19042000	Prepared foods obtainied from unroasted cereal flakes or from mixtures of unroasted cereal flakes and roasted cereal flakes or swelled cereals	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1380	19043000	Bulgur wheat	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1381	19049000	Other cereals (other than maize) in grains or flake (EXCept flour, grouts, meal), pre cooked or otherwise prepared	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1382	19051000	Crispbread	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1383	19052000	Gingerbread and the like Sweet biscuits; waffles and wafers:	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1384	19053100	Sweet biscuits	45	30	TEP over 5 years	27	21	14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
1385	19053211	Communion wafers coated with chocolate or containing chocolate	45	30	TEP over 5 years	27	21	14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
1386	19053219	Other communion wafers	45	30	TEP over 5 years	27	21	14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
1387	19053290	Other waffles and wafers	45	30	TEP over 5 years	27	21	14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
1388	19054000	Rusks, toasted bread and similar toasted products	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1389	19059010	Pastries and cakes	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1390 1391	19059020 19059030	Biscuits not elsewhere specified or included Extruded or expanded products of bakerware, savoury or salted	30	30 30	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	24 24	18 18	12 12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
		•								-					
1392	19059040	Pappad Other bakerwares wheterh of containing cocoa, , empty cachets	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1393	19059090	of a kind suitable or pharmaceutical use, sealing wafers, rice paper and similar products	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1394	20011000	Cucumbers and gherkins	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1395	20019000	Other vegetable fruits, nuts and other edible parts of plants prepared or preserved by vinegar or acetic acid	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1396 1397	20021000 20029000	Tomatoes prepared or preserved, whole or in pieces Other tomatoes prepared or preserved	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1398	20031000	Mushrooms of the genus Agaricus, prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1399	20039010	Truffles	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1400	20039090	Other mushrooms (other than of genus agaricus), prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1401	20041000	Potatoes, prepared or preserved, frozen	35	35	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1402	20049000	Other vegetables and mixtures of vegetables, prepared or preserved, frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1403	20051000	Homogenised vegetables, prepared or preserved, not frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1404	20052000	Potatoes, prepared or preserved, not frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1405	20054000	Peas (pisum, sativum), prepared or preserved, not frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1406	20055100	Beans, shelled, prepared or preserved, not frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1407	20055900	Other beans, prepared or preserved, not frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1408	20056000	Asparagus, prepared or preserved, not frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1409	20057000	Olives, prepared or preserved, not frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1410	20058000	Sweet corn (Zea mays var. saccharata) prepared or preserved, not frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1411	20059100	Bamboo shoots prepared or preserved, not frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1412	20059900	Other vegetable or vegetable preparations prepared or preserved, not frozen	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1413	20060000	VEGETABLES, FRUITS, NUTS, FRUIT-PEEL AND OTHER PARTS OF PLANTS, PRESERVED BY SUGAR (DRAINED, GLACE OR CRYSTALLISED)	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1414	20071000	Homogenised preparations in form of jams, jellies, marmalades, fruit or nut puree/paste	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1415	20079100	Citrus fruit jams, jellies, marmalades, fruit or nut puree/paste	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1416	20079910	mango jams, jellies, marmalades, fruit or nut puree/paste	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1417	20079920	Guava jams, jellies, marmalades, fruit or nut puree/paste	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1418	20079930	Pine apple jams, jellies, marmalades, fruit or nut puree/paste	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1419	20079940	Apple jams, jellies, marmalades, fruit or nut puree/paste	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1420	20079990	Other fruit jams, jellies, marmalades, fruit or nut puree/paste	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1421	20081100	Ground-nuts prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1422	20081910	Cashew nut, roasted, salted or roasted and salted	45	45	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1423	20081920	Other roasted nuts and seeds	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1424	20081930	Other nuts, otherwise preparted or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1425	20081940	Other roasted and fried vegetable products prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1426	20081990	Other nuts and seeds prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1427	20082000	Pineapple prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1428	20083010	Orange prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1429	20083090	Other citrus fruits prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1430	20084000	Pears prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0		0	0	0
1431 1432	20085000 20086000	Apricots prepared or preserved	30 30	30 30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1432	20087000	Cherries prepared or preserved Peaches, including nectarines prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1434	20087000	Strawberries prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1435	20089100	Palm hearts prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1436	20089300	Cranberries(Vaccinium macrocarpon, Vaccinium oxycoccos Vaccinium vitis idaea) prepared or preserved	30	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1437	20089700	Mixtures of fruits and nuts prepared or preserved	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1438	20089911	Mango squash	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1439	20089912	Lemon squash	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1440	20089913	Orange squash	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1441	20089914	Pineapple squash	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1442	20089919	Other fruit squash	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1443	20089991	Fruit cocktail	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1444	20089992	Other prepared and preserved Grapes	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1445	20089993	Other prepared and preserved Apples	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1446	20089994	Other prepared and preserved Guava	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1447	20089999	Other prepared and preserved fruits	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1448 1449	20091100 20091200	Frozen orange juice Orange juice not frozen, or a Brix value not EXCeeding 20	35 35	35 35	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	28 28	21 21	14 14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
1449	20091200	Other orange juice of brix value > 20	35	35	TEP over 5 years	28	21	14	7	0	0	0	0	0	0
1451	20091300	Grapefruit juice of a Brix value not EXCeeding 20	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1452	20092900	Other grapefruit juice of Brix > 20	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1453	20093100	Juice of any other single citrus fruit (other than orange/grapefruit) of a Brix value not EXCeeding 20	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1454	20093900	Juice of any other single citrus fruit (other than orange/grapefruit) of a Brix value EXCeeding 20	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1455	20094100	Pineapple juice of a Brix value not EXCeeding 20	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1456	20094900	Pineapple juice of a Brix value EXCeeding 20	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1457	20095000	Tomato juice	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1458	20096100	Grape juice of a Brix value not EXCeeding 30	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1459	20096900	Grape juice of a Brix value EXCeeding 30	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1460	20097100	Apple juice of a Brix value not EXCeeding 20	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1461	20097900	Apple juice of a Brix value EXCeeding 20 Cranberry(Vaccinium macrocarpon, Vaccinium oxycoccos)	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1462 1463	20098100	juice Mango juice	50 50	50 50	TEP over 5 years	40 40	30 30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1463	20098990	other fruit juice	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1465	200999000	Mixtures of juices	50	50	TEP over 5 years	40	30	20	10	0	0	0	0	0	0
1466	21011110	Instant coffee, flavoured	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1467	21011110	Instant coffee, not flovered	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1468	21011130	Coffee aroma	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		•													

01 N	11000		Standard	F# #: D # #00	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1469	21011190	Other extracts essences and concentrates of coffee	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1470	21011200	Preparations with basis of extracts, essences concentrates or	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1471		with a basis of coffee		30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1471	21012010 21012020	Instant tea Quick brewing black tea	30 30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1472	21012020	Tea aroma	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1474	21012090	Other extracts, essences and concentrates of tea or mate	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1475	21013010	Roasted chicory	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1476	21013020	Roasted coffee substitutes	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1477	21013090	Extracts essences and concentrates of roasted chicory and	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		other roasted coffee substitutes													
1478 1479	21021010 21021020	Culture yeast Baker's veast	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1479	21021020	Other active yeasts	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1481	21022000	Inactive yeasts, other single-cell micro-organisms, dead	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1482	21023000	Preparted baking powders	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1483	21031000	Soya sauce	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1484	21032000	Tomato ketchup and other tomato sauces	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1485	21033000	Mustard flour and meal and prepared mustard	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1486	21039010	Curry paste	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1487 1488	21039020 21039030	Chilli sauce	30 30	30 30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1488	21039030	Majonnaise and salad dressings Mixed, condiments and mixed seasoning	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other sauces and preparations, mixed condiments and													-
1490	21039090	seasonings	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1491	21041010	Dried soups and broths and preparations thereof	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1492	21041090	Other soups and broths and preparations thereof	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1493	21042000	Homogenised composite food preparations	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1494	21050000	ICECREAM AND OTHER EDIBLE ICE, WHETHER OR NOT	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		CONTAINING COCOA					-					_			
1495 1496	21061000 21069011	Protein concentrates and textured protein substances. Sharbat	40 150	40 50	TEI EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
1496	21069011	Other soft drinks concentrates	150	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1498	21069019	Pan masala	150	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1499	21069030	Betel nut product known as "Supari"	150	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1500	21069040	Sugar-syrups containing added flavouring or colouring matter, not elsewhere specified or included; lactose syrup; glucose syrup and malto dextrine syrup	150	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1501	21069050	Compound preparations for making non-alcoholic beverages	150	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1502	21069060	Food flavouring material	150	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1503	21069070	Churna for pan	150	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1504	21069080	Custard powder	150	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1505 1506	21069091 21069092	Diabetic foods Sterilized or pasteurized millstone	150 150	50 50	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC
1507	21069092	Other food preparations nes	150	50	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		Mineral waters not containing added sugar/ sweetening matter			İ										
1508	22011010	or flavours Aerated waters not containing added sugar/ sweetening matter	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1509	22011020	or flavours	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1510	22019010	Ice and snow	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1511	22019090	Other waters not containing added sugar/ sweetening matter or flavours	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1512	22021010	Aerated waters containing added sugar/ sweetening matter or flavours	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1513	22021020	Lemonade	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1514	22021090	Other waters containing added sugar/ sweetening matter or flavours	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1515	22029100	Non alcoholic beer	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1516	22029910	Soya milk drinks, whether or not sweetened or flavoured	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1517	22029920	Fruit pulp or fruit juice based drink	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1518	22029930	Beverages containing milk	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1519	22029990	Other non alcoholic beverages (apart from fruit juices)	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1520	22030000	BEER MADE FROM MALT	100	100	TR	75	72	69	66	63	60	60	60	60	60
1521 1522	22041000 22042110	Sparkling wine Port and other red wines in containers < 2 litres	150 150	150 150	TR TR	100 100	95 95	90 90	85 85	80 80	75 75	70 70	65 65	60 60	50 50
1522	22042110	Sherry and other white wines in containers < 2 litres	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85 85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1524	22042190	other wine/grape must in containers < 2 litres	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1525	22042210		150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1525	22042210	Port and other red wines in containers >2 litres but < 10 litres	100	150	IK	100	95	90	05	00	/5	70	05	υO	50

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schod	ule of Tariff P	ate Concessi	one (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1526	22042220	Sherry and other white wines in containers > 2 litres but < 10 litres	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1527	22042290	Other wine/grape must in containers > 2 litres but < 10 litres	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1528	22042910	Port and other red wines in containers > 10 litres	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1529	22042920	Sherry and other white wines in containers > 10 litres	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1530	22042990	Other wine/ grape must in containers > 10 litres	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1531	22043000	Other grape must with fermentation	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1532	22051000	Vermouth and other wine of fresh grapes in containers holding 21 or less	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1533	22059000	Vermouth and other wine of fresh grapes in containers holding >2l	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1534	22060000	OTHER FERMENTED BEVERAGES (FOR EXAMPLE, CIDER, PERRY, MEAD, SAKE); MIXTURES OF FERMENTED BEVERAGES AND NON-ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES, NOT ELSEWHERE SPECIFIED OR INCLUDED	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1535	22071011	Rectified spirit concentrates of alcoholic beverages, undenatured ethyl alcohol strength > 80% volume	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1536	22071019	Other rectified spirits, undenatured ethyl alcohol strength > 80% volume	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1537	22071090	Other undenatured ethyl alcohol strength > 80% volume	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1538	22072000	Ethyl alcohol and other spirits, denatured, of any strength	30	5	TR	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5
1539	22082011	Brandy in containers < 2l	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1540	22082019	Other spirits by distilling grape wine or grape marc in containers < 2l	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1541	22082091	Brandy in containers > 2l	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1542	22082099	Other spirits by distilling grape wine or grape marc in containers > 2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1543	22083011	Bourbon whiskey in containers < 2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1544	22083012	Scotch whiskey in containers < 2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1545	22083013	Blended whiskey in containers < 2l	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1546	22083019	other whiskey in containers < 2l	150 150	150 150	TR TR	100 100	95 95	90 90	85	80	75 75	70 70	65 65	60	50 50
1547 1548	22083091 22083092	Bourbon whiskey in containers > 2l Scotch whiskey in containers > 2l	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85 85	80 80	75	70	65	60 60	50
1549	22083093	Blended whiskey in containers > 2l	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1550	22083099	other whiskey in containers > 2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1551	22084011	Rum in containers < 2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1552	22084012	Other spirits obtained by the distilling fermented sugarcane products in containers < 2l	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1553	22084091	Rum in containers > 2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1554	22084092	Other spirits obtained by the distilling fermented sugarcane products in containers > 2l	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1555	22085011	Gin in containers < 2l	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1556	22085012	Geneva in containers <2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1557	22085091	Gin in containers >2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1558	22085092	Geneva in containers > 2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1559	22086000	Vodka	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1560	22087011	Liqueurs in containers <2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1561	22087012	Cordials in containers <2l	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1562	22087091	Liqueurs in containers >2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1563	22087092	Cordials in containers >2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1564	22089011	Tequila in containers <2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1565 1566	22089012 22089019	Undenatured ethyl alcohol in containers <2l Other spirit, liquers and other spiritous beverages in containers	150 150	150 150	TR TR	100	95 95	90	85 85	80	75 75	70 70	65 65	60	50 50
1567	22089091	<2l Tequila in containers >2l	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1568	22089092	Undenatured ethyl alcohol in containers >2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1569	22089099	Other spirit, liquers and other spiritous beverages in containers >2I	150	150	TR	100	95	90	85	80	75	70	65	60	50
1570	22090010	Brewed vinegar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1571	22090020	Synthetic vinegar	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1572	22090090	Other vinegar and substitutes for vinegar from acetic acid Meat meals and pellets (including tankage)	30	30	TEP over 5 years	24	18	12	6	0	0	0	0	0	0
1573 1574	23011010 23011090	Other flour, meals and pellets and meat and meal offal (including	30 30	15 15	TEP over 5 years	14 14	12 12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1575	23012011	greaves) Fish meal unfit for human consumption in powder form	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1576	23012011	Other fishmeal (not in powder form) unfit for human consumption		15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1577	23012090	Other flour, meals and pellets of fish or crustaceans/molluscs	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1578	23021010	and other acquatic invertebrates Maize Bran	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
.570	20021010				yours										

Mary	CL N-	110.0.0-4-	Dinti	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
1985 1985	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)				Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
Excess Secretary Control Con									8					-	0	
Signature Sign			Brans/sharps and other resideues of other cereals (apart from													
\$1.00 \$2,000 \$2,000 \$2,000 \$2,000 \$3 \$6 \$0 \$0 \$0 \$0 \$0 \$0 \$0						,	1/		Q	1				0	0	
1.550 2.500000 Control of selecting from the lease 1.5000000 1.5000000000000000000000000000000000000									_					-	-	
\$\frac{1}{2}Policy of the Control and Acade and and any analyzed any policy and any	1584	23032000	Beet-pulp, bagasse and other waste of sugar manufacture	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1985 298-1000 Classes and completing exposed position printing views 30 15 TR 14 17.5 11 25 7.5	1585	23033000	Brewing or distilling dregs and waste	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
250-000390 Manual recomposition content co																
1989 200-0000 One of color and order and a securation of 20 10 10 10 10 10 10 10																
1950 20000000 Checke and of clear most of greater of Legelier verbing 1950 19500000 Checke and of clear most of greater of Legelier verbing 1950 19500000 Checke and of clear most of greater of Legelier verbing 1950 19500000 Checke and of clear most of greater of Legelier verbing 1950 19500000 Checke and of clear most of greater of Legelier verbing 1950 19500000 Checke and of clear most of greater of Legelier verbing 1950 19500000 Checke and of clear most of greater of Legelier verbing 1950 19500000 Checke and of clear most of greater of Legelier verbing 19500000 Checke and of clear most of greater of Legelier verbing 19500000 Checke and of clear most of greater verbing 19500000 Checke and of clear most of greater verbing 195000000 Checke and of clear most of greater verbing 195000000 Checke and of clear most of greater verbing 195000000 Checke and of clear most of greater verbing 1950000000 Checke and of clear most of greater verbing 195000000000000000000000000000000000000			Other oilcake and other solid residues from the extraction of													
1991 20090000 Charles and continued and evaluation from the national of the property of	1590	23050010		30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
According Acco															-	
1505 2001003			variety (defatted)					1			-				-	
1964 2005(100)						1										
1505 2895030 200-200-200-200-200-200-200-200-200-200			expeller variety			,			-							
1968 20060100 1960 20060100 1960 200601000 1960 1			solvent extract (defatted)variety									-				
2006/2017-1			expeller variety													
1907 2206(1000) commonated of incident and of incident material of incident and of incident material of incident m			solvent extracted (defatted) variety			1		1								
1509 20082020 Co-cake and of-cake meal of-instead and of-cake and of-cak			cottonseed oil						_	·			-			
1500 23062090 Decided and color solid residues from the extraction of solid residues and other solid residues expeler variety 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0									-							
1601 23063010 Oli-cabe and oli-cabe meal of surflower seeds, expelter variety 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0						•			_						_	
1602 23063020 23					-			1	_							
1603 23063090 Cher circlase and other solid residues from the extraction of surflewer seed of a read other solid residues of low erucic acid rape or 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0								1		,						
Sunflower seed oil Sunflower seed Sunflower s			extracted (defatted) variety			1										
1605 23064900 Oliza seeds on the sold residues of high erucia aidit ape or obza seeds ob			sunflower seed oil			1										
1606 23065010 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal of coconut/copra, expelier variety 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			colza seeds			•			_							
1607 23065020 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal of coconut/copra, solvent extracted (defatted) variety of coconut/copra oil 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0						TEP over 5 years	14		8	4						
1608 23065090 Che citake and other solid residues from the extraction of 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	1606	23065010	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal of coconut/copra, expeller variety	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1608 23066000 Oil-cake and other solid resideues of palm nuts or kernels 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	1607	23065020		30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1610 23069011 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of mowra seeds 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	1608	23065090		30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1611 23069012 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of mustard seeds 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	1609	23066000	Oil-cake and other solid resideues of palm nuts or kernels	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1612 23069013 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of niger seeds 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	1610	23069011	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of mowra seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1613 23069014 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of seasamum seed 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	1611	23069012	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of mustard seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1614 23069015 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of mango kernel 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1615 23069016 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of sal (de-oiled) 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	1612	23069013	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of niger seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1615 23069016 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of sal (de-oiled) 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1616 23069017 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of castor seeds 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1617 23069018 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of neem seeds 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	1613	23069014	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of seasamum seed	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1616 23069017 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of castor seeds 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1617 23069018 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of neem seeds 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	1614	23069015	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of mango kernel	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1617 23069018 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of neem seeds 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0	1615	23069016	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of sal (de-oiled)	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
	1616	23069017	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of castor seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1618 23069019 Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of other seeds 30 15 TEP over 5 years 14 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	1617	23069018	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of neem seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
	1618	23069019	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal expeller variety of other seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1619	23069021	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal, slovent extracted (defatted variety) of mustard seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1620	23069022	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal, slovent extracted (defatted variety) of niger seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1621	23069023	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal, slovent extracted (defatted variety) of cardi seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1622	23069024	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal, slovent extracted (defatted variety) of seasamum seed	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1623	23069025	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal, slovent extracted (defatted variety) of mango kernel	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1624	23069026	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal, slovent extracted (defatted variety) of sal (de-oiled)	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1625	23069027	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal, slovent extracted (defatted variety) of castor seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1626	23069028	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal, slovent extracted (defatted variety) of neem seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1627	23069029	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal, slovent extracted (defatted variety) of other seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1628	23069030	Residues of babool seed extraction	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1629	23069090	Oil-cake and oil-cake meal, slovent extracted (defatted variety) of other seeds	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1630	23070000	Wine Less Argol	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1631	23080000	VEGETABLE MATERIALS AND VEGE-TABLE WASTE, VEGETABLE RESIDUES AND BY-PRODUCTS, WHETHER OR NOT IN THE FORM OF PELLETS, OF A KIND USED IN ANIMAL FEEDING, NOT ELSE- WHERE SPECIFIED OR INCLUDED	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1632	23091000	Dog or cat food, put up for retail sale	30	20	TEP over 5 years	18	13.5	9	4.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1633	23099010	Compounded animal feed	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1634	23099020	Concentrates for compound animal feed	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1635	23099031	Prawn and shrimps feed	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1636	23099032	Fish meal in powdered form	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1637	23099039	Othr feeds for fish/prawn	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1638	23099090	Other preparations of a kind used in animal feed	30	15	TEP over 5 years	14	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1639 1640	24011010 24011020	Flue cured virginia tobacco, not stemmed or stripped Sun cured country(natu) tobacco, not stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1641	24011030	Sun cured virginia tobacco, not stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1642	24011040	Burley tobacco, not stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1643	24011050	Tobacco for manufacture of biris, not stemmed	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1644	24011060	Tobacco for manufacture of chewing tobacco, not stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1645	24011070	Tobacco for manufacture of cigar and cheroot, not stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1646	24011080	Tobacco for manufacture of hookah tobacco, not stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1647	24011090	Other unmanufactured tobacco, not stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1648	24012010	Flue cured virginia tobacco, partly or wholly stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1649	24012020	Sun cured country (natu) tobacco, partly or wholly stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1650	24012030	Sun cured virginia tobacco, partly or wholly stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1651	24012040	Burley tobacco, partly or wholly stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1652	24012050	Tobacco for manufacture of biris, partly or wholly stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1653	24012060	Tobacco for manufacture of chewing tobacco, partly or wholly stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1654	24012070	Tobacco for manufacture of cigar and cheroot, partly or wholly stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1655	24012080	Tobacco for manufacture of hookah tobacco, partly or wholly stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1656	24012090	Other unmanufactured tobacco, partly or wholly stemmed or stripped	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1657	24013000	Tobacco refuse	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1658	24021010	Cigar and cheroots	60	60	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1659	24021020	Cigarillos	60	60	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1660	24022010	Cigarettes containing tobacco other than filter cigarettes, of length not EXCeeding 60 millimetres	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1661	24022020	Cigarettes containing tobacco other than filter cigarettes, of length EXCeeding 60 millimetres but not EXCeeding 70 millimetres	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1662	24022030	Filter cigarettes of length (including the length of the filter, the length of filter being 11 millimetres or its actual length, whichever is more) not EXCeeding 60 millimetres	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1663	24022040	Filter cigarettes of length (including the length of the filter, the length of filter beign 11 millimetres or its actual length, whichever is more) EXCeeding 60 millimetres but not EXCeeding 70 millimetres	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1664	24022050	Filter cigarettes of length (including the length of the filter, the length of filter being 11 millimetres or its actual length, whichever is more (EXCeeding 70 millimetres but not EXCeeding 75 millimetres	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1665	24022090	Other cigarettes containing tobacco	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1666	24029010	Cigarettes of tobacco substitutes	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1667	24029020	Cigarillos of tobacco substitutes	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1668	24029090	Cigars and cherrots of tobacco substitutes	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1669	24031110	Hookah or gudaku tobacco	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1670	24031190	Other water pipe tobacco	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1671	24031910	Smoking mixtures for pipes and cigarettes	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1672	24031921	Biris other than paper rolled biris, manufactured without the aid of machine	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1673	24031929	Other biris (paper rolled and manufactured with aid of machines)	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1674 1675	24031990 24039100	Other smoking tobacco whether or not containing tobacco substitutes Homogenised or reconstituted tobacco	30 30	30 30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1676	24039100	Chewing tobacco	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1677	24039910	Preparations containing chewing tobacco	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1678	24039930	Jarda scented tobaco	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1679	24039940	Snuff tobacco	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1680	24039950	Preparations containing snuff	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1681	24039960	Tobacco extracts and essence	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1682	24039970	Cut-tobacco	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1683	24039990	Other manufactured tobacco and tobacco substitutes	30	30	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1684	25010010	Common Salt (including iodised salt)	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1685	25010020	Rock Salt	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1686	25010090	Other salt, pure sodium chloride ; sea water	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1687	25020000	Unroasted iron pyrites	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1688 1689	25030010 25030090	Sulphur recovered as by-product in refining of crude oil	10 10	2.5 2.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1690	25041010	Other sulphur Graphite, crystalline	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1691	25041010	Graphite, amorphous	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1692	25041090	Other graphite in powder or flakes	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1693	25049010	Graphite, micronised	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1694	25049090	Other graphite	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1695	25051011	Silica sands Processed (White)	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1696	25051012	Silica sandsProcessed (Brown)	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1697	25051019	Other silica sands	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1698	25051020	Quartz sands	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1699	25059000	Other natural sands	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1700 1701	25061010 25061020	Quartz in lumps Quartz in powder	10	<u> </u>	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1701	25062010		10 10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1702	25062010	Quartzite in lumps Quartzite in powder	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1703	25062020	Other quartzite	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1705	25070010	Crude kaolin	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1706	25070021	Pharmaceutical grade kaolin	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1707	25070022	Ceramic grade kaolin	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1708	25070029	Other kaolin	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1709	25081010	Crude bentotite	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1710	25081090	Other (includes processed, activated and ground) bentotite	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1711	25083010	Non-plastic fire clay	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1712	25083020	Semi-plastic fire clay	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1713	25083030	Plastic fire clay	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1714	25083090	Other fire clay	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1715	25084010	Ball Clay	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1716	25084020	Earth Clay	10	5	TEI TED OVER 5 VIOLES	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1717	25084090	Other clay	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Cahadi	ula of Tariff D	lata Canasas	iono (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1718	25085010	Andalusite	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1719	25085021	Crude,other than calcined kyanite	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1720	25085022	Processed, other than calcined (washed or ground or screened or beneficiated) kyanite	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1721	25085023	Calcined kyanite	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1722	25085031	Sillimanite lumps	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1723	25085032	Sillimanite fines (including sand)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1724	25085039	Other Sillimanite	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1725	25086000	Mullite	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1726	25087000	Chamotte or dinas earths	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1727	25090000	Chalk	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1728	25101010	Natural calcium phosphates	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1729	25101020	Natural aluminium calcium phosphate	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1730	25101030	Natural calcium phosphate apatite	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1731	25101090	Other unground natural calcium phosphates	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1732	25102010	Natural calcium phosphates	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1733	25102020	Natural aluminium calcium phosphates	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1734 1735	25102030	Natural calcium phosphates apatite	5	5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1735	25102090 25111010	Other ground calcium phosphates	5 10	<u> </u>	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1736	25111010	Natural barium suplhate lumps Natural barium sulphate powder	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1737	25111020	Other natural barium sulphate	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1739	25111090	Natural barium carbonate (witherite)	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1740	25120010	Kieselguhr	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1741	25120010	Tripolite	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1742	25120020	Diatomite	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1743	25120090	Other siliceous fossil meals	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Crude or in irregular pieces, including crushed pumice				-				-					
1744	25131000	("bimskies")	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1745	25132010	Emery	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1746	25132020	Natural Corundum	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1747	25132030	Natural garnet	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1748	25132090	Other natural abrasives	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Slate, whether or not roughly trimmed or merely cut, by sawing													[]
1749	25140000	or otherwise, into blocks or slabs of a rectangular (including square) shape	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1750	25151100	Crude or roughly trimmed marble & travertine	40	40	TEP over 10 years	36	32	28	24	20	16	12	8	4	0
1751	25151210	Blocks of marble & travertine	40	40	TEP over 10 years	36	32	28	24	20	16	12	8	4	0
1752	25151220	Slabs of marble & travertine	40	40	TEP over 10 years	36	32	28	24	20	16	12	8	4	0
1753	25151290	Other worked marble & travertine	40	10	TEP over 10 years	9.5	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	0
1754	25152010	Alabaster	40	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1755	25152090	Other ecaussine & calcareous stone	40	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1756	25161100	Crude or roughly trimmed granite	40	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1757	25161200	Granite Merely cut, by sawing or otherwise, into blocks or slabs of a rectangular (including square) shape	40	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1758	25162000	Crude or roughly trimmed sandstone	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1759	25169010	Pakur stone	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1760	25169020	Stone boulders	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1761	25169090	Other monumental or boilding stone	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1762	25171010	Pakur stone, crushed or broken	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1763	25171020	Flint	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1764	25171090	Other pebbles, grabel, broken or crushed stone	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1765	25172000	Macadam of slag, dross or similar industrial waste, whether or not incorporating the materials cited in sub-heading 2517 10	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1766	25173000	Tarred macadam stone of heading 2515 or 2516, whether or not heat treated:	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1767	25174100	Granules/chippings /powder of marble	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1767	25174100	Other Granules/chippings /powder	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1768	25174900	Dolomite, not calcined sintered	10	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1770	25181000	Calcined or sintered dolomite	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1771	25183000	Dolomite ramming mix	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1772	25191000	Natural magnesium carbonate (magnesite)	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1773	25199010	Fused magnesia (natural)	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1774	25199020	Dead-burnt (sintered)magnesia	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1775	25199030	Magnesium calcined (other than dead-burnt) not elsewhere	10	5		4		2	1		0	0	0		0
17/5	25199030	specified or included	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	U	U	U	0	U

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1776	25199040	Magnesium oxide	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1777	25199090	Other minerls or magnesium	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1778	25201010	Natural gypsum	10	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1779	25201020	Marine gypsum	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1780	25201090	Other gypsum anhydrite	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1781	25202010	Calcined plasters	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1782	25202090	Other plasters	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1783	25210010	Limestone flux (L.D. below 1% SiO2)	10	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1784	25210090	Other limesstone & other calcareous stone	10	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1785	25221000	Quicklime	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1786	25222000	Slaked lime	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1787	25223000	Hydraulic lime	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1788	25231000	Cement Clinkers	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9.5	9	8.5	8	7	6	5	4	2	0
1789	25232100	White portland cement, whether or not artificially coloured	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9.5	9	8.5	8	7	6	5	4	2	0
1790	25232910	Ordinary portland cement, dry	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1791	25232920	Ordinary portland cement, coloured	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1792	25232930	Portland pozzolana Cement	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1793	25232940	Portland slag cement	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1794	25232990	Other portland cement	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1795	25233000	Aluminous cement :	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
1796	25239010	Sagol, ashmoh	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
1797	25239020	High alumina refractory cement	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
1798	25239090	Other hydraulic cements	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
1799	25241010	Crocidolite	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1800	25249011	Chrysosotile in rock form	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1801	25249012	Amphibole in rock form	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1802	25249013	Chrysolite in rock form	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1803	25249014	Amosite in rock form	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1804	25249019	Other in rock form of asbespos	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1805	25249021	Chrysosotile fibers	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
1806	25249022	Amphibole fibers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1807	25249023	Chrysolite fibers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1808	25249024	Amosite fibers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1809	25249029	Other raw fibers of asbespos	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1810	25249031	Chrysosotile flakes/powder	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1811	25249032	Amphibole flakes/powder	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1812	25249033	Chrysolite flakes/powder	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1813	25249034	Amosite flakes/powder	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1814	25249039	other flakes/powder of asbestos	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1815	25249091	Waste of asbestos	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1816	25249099	Other forms of asbestos	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1817	25251010	Crude mica blocks	10	5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1818 1819	25251020	Mica condensor films trimmed but not cut to shape	10 10	<u> </u>	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	25251030	Mica splittings, book form				0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
1820 1821	25251040 25251090	Mica splittings, loose Other crude mica	10 10	<u> </u>	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1821	25251090		10	5	TEI	0	0		0	0			0	0	0
1823	25252010	Mica flakes, 2.20 mesh Mica powder, dry ground	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1824	25252020	Mica powder, dry ground Mica powder, micronised	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1825	25252030		10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1825	25252040	Mica powder, wet ground Mica powder, calcined	10	5 5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1827	25252090	Other mica powder	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1828	25252090	Mica mine scrap & waste	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1829	25253010	Mica factory scrap	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1830	25253020	Mica cuttings book form	10	5	TEI OVEI 5 YEARS	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1831	25253030	Other mica waste	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1832	25261010	Steatite (soap stone, etc.) block	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1833	25261010	Steatite (soap stone, etc.) block Steatite (soap stone, etc.) lumps	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1834	25261020	Other natural steatite not crushed/powder	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1835	25262000	Natural steatite crushed or powdered	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1836	25280010	Natural Sodium borates and concentrates thereof (whether or Not calcined)	10	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1837	25280020	Natural boric acid (containing not more than 85% of H3BO3)	10	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1838	25280030	Natural calcium borates & concentrates thereof (whether or not	10	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1839	25280090	calcined) Other natural borates and concentrates	10	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
			40	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1840 1841	25291010 25291020	Lumps of feldspar Powder of feldspar	10 10	5	TEI	0	0	0	U	0	0	0	0	-	

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schod	ulo of Tariff D	ate Concessi	ions (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1842	25292100	Fluorspar containing by weight 97% or less of calcium flouride	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1843	25292200	Fluorspar containing by weight more than 97% of calcium fluoride	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1844	25293000	Leucite; nepheline and nepheline syenite	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1845	25301010	Vermiculite	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1846	25301020	Perlite	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1847	25301090	Other (including powder) chlorites	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1848	25302000	Kieserite, epsomite (natural magnesium sulphates)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1849	25309010	Meerschaum (whether or not in polished pieces) & amber agglomerated; meerachaum & agglomerated amber in plates,	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		rods, etc. not worked after moulding jet		_					_					_	
1850	25309020	Natural arsenic sulphides (e.g. orpiment)	10	5	TEI	0	0	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1851 1852	25309030 25309040	Calcite Ores & concentrates of rare earth metals	10 10	<u> </u>	TEP over 5 years	4 0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1853	25309040	Wollastonite	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1854	25309060	Earth colour ochre, crude	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1855	25309000	Other processed earth colour ochre.	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1856	25309070	Strontium Sulphate (natural ore)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1857	25309099	Other mineral substances nes	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1858	26011111	Unroasted, Non-agglomerated Iron ore lumps with 60% Fe or more but below 62% Fe	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1859	26011112	Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, Iron ore lumps 62% Fe or more but below 65% Fe	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1860	26011119	Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, Iron ore lumps 65% Fe and above	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1861	26011121	Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, Iron ore lumps Below 55% Fe	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1862	26011122	Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, Iron ore lumps 55% Fe or more but below 58% Fe	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1863	26011129	Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, Iron ore lumps 58% Fe or more but below 60% Fe	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1864	26011131	Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, Iron ore lumps 62% Fe or more but below 65% Fe	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1865	26011139	Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, Iron ore lumps 65% Fe and above	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1866	26011141	Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, Iron ore fines below 55% Fe Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, Iron ore fines 55% Fe or more	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1867	26011142	but below 58% Fe Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, Iron ore fines 58% Fe or more	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1868	26011143	but below 60% Fe Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, Iron ore fines 60% Fe or more	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1869 1870	26011149 26011150	but below 62% Fe Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, Iron ore concentrates	10 10	2.5 2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1871	26011190	Other Unroasted, Non-agglomerated, iron ores	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1872	26011210	Unroasted, Agglomerated Iron ore pellets	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1873	26011290	Other agglomerated iron ore	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1874	26012000	Roasted iron pyrites	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1875	26020010	Manganese ore (46% and more)	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1876	26020020	Manganese ore (44% and more but below 46%)	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1877	26020030	Manganese ore (40% and more but below 44%)	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1878	26020040	Manganese ore (35% or more but below 40%)	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1879	26020050	Manganese ore (30% or more but below 35%)	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1880	26020060	Ferruginous (10% or more but below 30%)	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1881	26020070	Manganese ore sinters, agglomerated	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1882	26020090	Other manganese ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1883	26030000	Copper ores and concertrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1884	26040000	Nickel ores and concentrates	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1885	26050000	Cobalt ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1886	26060010	Bauxite (natural), not calcined	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1887	26060020	Bauxite (natural), calcined	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1888	26060090	Other aluminium ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1889	26070000	Lead ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1890	26080000	Zinc ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1891	26090000	Tin ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1892	26100010	Chrome ore lumps, containing 47% Cr2O3 and above Chrome ore lumps, containing 40% or more but less than 47%	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1893 1894	26100020 26100030	Cr2O3 Chrome ore lumps below 40% Cr2O3	5 5	2.5 2.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Chrome ore friable and concentrates fixes containing 47%													
1895	26100040	Cr2O3 and above	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Ctondord		Toriff Madality				0-b-d	.l(Tiff D		: (0/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1896	26100090	Other Chromium ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1897	26110000	Tungsten ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1898	26121000	Uranium ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1899 1900	26122000 26131000	Thorium ores and concentrates Roasted Molybedenum ores and concentrates	5 5	2.5 2.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1901	26139000	Other Molybedenum ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1902	26140010	Ilmenite unprocessed	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1903	26140020	Ilmenite, upgraded (beneficiated ilmenite including ilmenite ground).	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1904	26140031	Rare earth oxides including rutile sand	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1905	26140039	Other Rutile	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1906 1907	26140090 26151000	Other Titanium ores and concentrates Zirconium ores and concentrates	5 5	2.5 2.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1908	26159010	Vanadium ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1909	26159020	Niobium tantalum ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1910	26161000	Silver ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1911	26169010	Gold ores and concentrates Other precious metal ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1912 1913	26169090 26171000	Antimony ores and concentrates	5 5	2.5 2.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1914	26179000	Other ores and concentrates	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1915	26180000	Granulated slag (slag sand) from the manufacture of iron or steel	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1916	26190010	Converted slag (scull) of blast furnace	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1917	26190090	Other Slag, dross (other than granulated slag), scalings and other waste from the manufacture of iron or steel	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1918	26201100	Hard zinc spelter	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1919	26201910	Zinc dross	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1920	26201990	Other slag, ash and residues (other than from the manufacture of iron or steel), containing mainly zinc	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1921	26202100	leaded gasoline sludges and leaded anti-knock compoundsludges	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1922	26202910	Lead dross Other slag, ash and residues (other than from the manufacture	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1923 1924	26202990 26203010	of iron or steel), containing mainly lead Brass dross	5 10	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other slag, ash and residues (other than from the manufacture			ĺ										
1925	26203090	of iron or steel), containing mainly copper	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1926	26204010	Aluminum dross	5	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1927	26204090	Other slag, ash and residues (other than from the manufacture of iron or steel), containing mainly almunium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1928	26206000	Slag, ash and residues (other than from the manufacture of iron or steel), Containing arsenic mercury, thallium or their mixture of a kind used for the extraction of arsenic or those metals or for the manufacture of their chemical compounds	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1929	26209100	Slag, ash and residues (other than from the manufacture of iron or steel), Containing antimony, beryllium, cadmium, chromium or their mixtures	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1930	26209900	Slag, ash and residues (other than from the manufacture of iron or steel), containing Other arsenic, metals, or their compounds	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1931	26211000	Ash and residues from the incineration of municipal waste	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1932	26219000	Other Slag and ash, including seaweed ask (kelp)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1933 1934	27011100 27011200	Anthracite coal Bituminous coal	10 10	2.5 2.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1934	27011200	Coking coal	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1936	27011920	Steam coal	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1937	27011990	Other Coal, whether or not pulverised, but not agglomerated	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1938	27012010	Anthracite agglomerated	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1939	27012090	Other Briquettes, ovoids and similar solid fuels manufactured from coal	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1940	27021000	Lignite, whether or not pulverized, but not agglomerated	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1941	27022000	Agglomerated lignite	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1942	27030010	Peat whether or not compressed into bales but not agglomerated	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1943	27030090	Other Peat (including peat litter), whether or not agglomerated	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1944	27040010	Retort carbon (gas carbon)	10	5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1945	27040020	Coke and semi-coke of lignite or of peat	10	5	I EI	0	0	U	0	0	0	0	U	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1946	27040030	Hard coke of coal	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1947	27040040	Soft coke of coal	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1948	27040090	Other Coke and semi-coke of coal, of lignite or of peat, whether or not agglomerated	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1949	27050000	Coal gas, water gas, producer gas and similar gases, other than petroleum gases and other gaseous hydrocarbons	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1950	27060010	Coal tar	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1951	27060090	Other Tar distilled from coal, from lignite or from peat and other mineral tars, whether or not dehydrated or partially distilled, including reconstituted tars	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1952	27071000	Benzole (benzene)	10	2.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1953	27072000	Toluole (toluene)	10	2.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1954	27073000	Xylole (xylenes)	10	2.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1955	27074000	Naphthelene	10	2.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1956	27075000	Other aromatic hydrocarbon mixtures of which 65 % or more kg. 10% - "; by volume (including losses) distils at 250°C by the ISO 3405 method (equivalent to the ASTM D 86 method)	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1957	27079100	Creosote oils	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1958	27079900	Other oils and other products of the distillation of high temperature coal tar; similar products in which the weight of the aromatic constituents exceed that of the non-aromatic constituents	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1959	27081010	Pitch Obtained by blending with creosote oil or other coal tar distillates	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1960	27081090	Other Pitch obtained from coal tar or from other mineral tars	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1961	27082000	Pitch coke	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1962	27090000	Petroleum oils and oils obtained from bituminous minerals, crude.	5	Re. 1 per tonne	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1963	27101221	Light Naphtha	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1964	27101222	Heavy Naphtha	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1965	27101229	Full range Naphtha	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1966	27101231	Solvent 60/80 as specified under standard IS 1745	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1967	27101232	Solvent 50/120 as specified under standard IS 1745	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1968	27101239	Solvent 145/205 as specified under standard IS 1745	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1969	27101241	Motor Gasoline conforming to standard IS 2796	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1970	27101242	E 20 motor gasoline Fuel conforming to standard IS 17021	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1971	27101249	M15 Motor gasoline Fuel conforming to standard IS 17026	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1972	27101250	Aviation Gasoline conforming to standard IS 1604	10	Nil	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1973	27101290	Other light petroleum oils and preparations	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1974	27101920	Solvent 125/240 (Petroleum Hydrocarbon solvent) as specified under standard IS 1745	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1975	27101931	Kerosene intermediate	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1976	27101932	Kerosene conforming to standard IS 1459	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1977	27101939	Aviation Turbine Fuels, Kerosene Type conforming to standard IS 1571	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1978	27101941	Gas oil	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1979	27101942	Vacuum gas oil	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1980	27101943	Light diesel oil conforming to standard IS 15770	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1981	27101944	Automotive diesel fuel, not containing Bio-diesel, conforming to standard IS 1460	10	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1982	27101949	High flash high speed diesel fuel conforming to standard IS 16861	10	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
1983	27101951	Grade LV Fuel oils conforming to standard IS 1593	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1984	27101952	Grade MV1 Fuel oils conforming to standard IS 1593	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1985	27101953	Grade MV2 Fuel oils conforming to standard IS 1593	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1986	27101959	Grade HV Fuel oils conforming to standard IS 1593	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1987	27101961	Distillate oil conforming to standard IS 16731	10	5 5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1988 1989	27101969 27101971	Residual oil conforming to standard IS 16731 Base oil	10 10	<u>5</u> 5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1990	27101971	Engine oil (Internal combustion engine crankcase oils) conforming to IS 13656	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1991	27101973	Engine oil conforming to IS 14234	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1991	27101973	Automotive gear oil conforming to IS 14234	10	<u>5</u> 5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1992	27101974	Industrial gear oil conforming to IS 8406	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
		General purpose machinery and spindle oils conforming to							<u> </u>						
1994	27101976	standard IS 493	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1995	27101977	Turbine lubricating oil conforming to standard IS 1012	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0

1996 1997 1998 1999 2000 2001 2002	HS 8 Code		Standard		Tariff Modality				Schodu	ule of Tariff R	ata Cancacci	ione (%)			
1997 1998 1999 2000 2001	110 0 0000	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1998 1999 2000 2001	27101978	Other lubricating oil, conforming to any other BIS standard	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
1999 2000 2001	27101979	Other lubricating oil, not conforming to any BIS standard	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2000 2001	27101981	Cutting oil conforming to standard IS 1115	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2001	27101982	Cutting oil (neat) conforming to standard IS 3065	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
	27101983	Hydraulic oil conforming to standard IS 3098 or IS 11656	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2002	27101984	Industrial white oil conforming to standard IS 1083	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
	27101985	Insulating oil for transformer and circuit-breaker (Transformer and circuit-breaker oils) conforming to standard IS 335 or IS 12463	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2003	27101986	Mineral oil for cosmetic industry conforming to standard IS 7299	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2004	27101987	Jute batching oil conforming to standard IS 1758	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2005	27101988	Other cutting oil, hydraulic oil, industrial white oil, jute batching oil, mineral oil for cosmetic industry, transformer oil conforming to any other BIS standard	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2006	27101989	Other cutting oil, hydraulic oil, industrial white oil, jute batching oil, mineral oil for cosmetic industry, transformer oil, not conforming to any BIS standard	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2007	27101990	Other petroleum oils and oils obtained from bituminous minerals other than those containing biodiesel or waste oils	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2008	27102010	Automotive diesel fuel, containing Bio-diesel, conforming to standard IS 1460	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2009	27102020	Diesel fuel blend (B6 to B20) conforming to standard IS 16531	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2010	27102090	Other Petroleum oils and oils obtained from bituminous minerals (other than crude) and preparations not elsewhere specified or included, containing by weight 70 % or more of petroleum oils or of oils obtained from bituminous minerals, these oils being the basic constituents of the preparations, containing biodiesel	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2011	27109100	Petroleum oils containing polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs), polychlorinated terphenyls (PCT) or polybrominated biphenyls (PBB)	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2012	27109900	Other Waste oil	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2013	27111100	Liquified Natural gas	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2014	27111200	Liquified Propane	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2015	27111300	Liquified Butanes	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2016	27111400	Liquified Ethylene, propylene, butylene and butadiene	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2017	27111910	LPG (for non-automotive purposes) conforming to standard IS 4576	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2018	27111920	LPG (for automotive purposes) conforming to standard IS 14861	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2019	27111990	Other liquified petroleum gases and other gaseous hydrocarbons	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2020	27112100	Natural gas in gaseous state	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
-	27112900	Other petroleum gases and other gaseous hydrocarbons in gaseous state	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2021	27121010 27121090	Crude Petroleum jelly	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2022	27121090	Other Detroloum jolly						^				. ()			>
2022 2023		Other Petroleum jelly	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4 EVC	3	2	1	0	0			0	0
2022 2023 2024	27122000	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2022 2023 2024 2025	27122000 27129010	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax	10 10	5 5	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026	27122000 27129010 27129020	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax	10 10 10	5 5 5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years	EXC EXC 4	EXC EXC 3	EXC EXC 2		EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027	27122000 27129010 27129020 27129030	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax Slack wax	10 10 10 10	5 5 5 5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	EXC EXC 4	EXC EXC 3	EXC EXC 2 2	1 1	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026	27122000 27129010 27129020	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax Slack wax Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil: Other mineral waxes, and similar products obtained by synthesis	10 10 10	5 5 5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years	EXC EXC 4	EXC EXC 3	EXC EXC 2	EXC	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0	EXC EXC 0
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028	27122000 27129010 27129020 27129030 27129040	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax Slack wax Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil: Other mineral waxes, and similar products obtained by synthesis or by other processes, whether or not coloured Not calcined Raw petroleum coke for anode making in	10 10 10 10 10	5 5 5 5 5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years EXC	EXC EXC 4 4 EXC	EXC EXC 3 3 EXC	EXC EXC 2 2 EXC	EXC 1 1 EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028 2029	27122000 27129010 27129020 27129030 27129040 27129090 27131110	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax Slack wax Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil: Other mineral waxes, and similar products obtained by synthesis or by other processes, whether or not coloured	10 10 10 10 10 10	5 5 5 5 5 5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years EXC	EXC EXC 4 4 EXC	EXC EXC 3 3 EXC EXC	EXC EXC 2 2 EXC EXC	EXC 1 1 EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028 2029	27122000 27129010 27129020 27129030 27129040 27129090	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax Slack wax Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil: Other mineral waxes, and similar products obtained by synthesis or by other processes, whether or not coloured Not calcined Raw petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049	10 10 10 10 10 10	5 5 5 5 5 5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 4 4 EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 3 3 EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 2 EXC EXC EXC	EXC 1 1 EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028 2029 2030 2031	27122000 27129010 27129020 27129030 27129040 27129090 27131110 271311190	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax Slack wax Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil: Other mineral waxes, and similar products obtained by synthesis or by other processes, whether or not coloured Not calcined Raw petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Not calcined Petroleum coke Calcined petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium	10 10 10 10 10 10 10	5 5 5 5 5 5 5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years EXC EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 4 4 EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 3 SEXC EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 2 2 EXC EXC EXC	EXC 1 1 EXC EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028 2029 2030 2031 2032 2033 2034	27122000 27129010 27129020 27129020 27129030 27129040 27129090 27131110 27131190 27131210 27131290 27132000	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax Slack wax Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil: Other mineral waxes, and similar products obtained by synthesis or by other processes, whether or not coloured Not calcined Raw petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Not calcined Petroleum coke Calcined petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 7.5 7.5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years EXC EXC EXC TXC TXC TXC TXC TXC TXC TXC TXC TXC T	EXC EXC 4 4 EXC EXC EXC EXC 7.5 7.5	EXC EXC 3 3 EXC EXC EXC EXC 7 7 3	EXC EXC 2 2 EXC EXC EXC EXC 6.5 2	EXC 1 1 1 EXC EXC EXC EXC 6 6 1 1	EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC 4 0	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC 4 4	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC E	EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC 4
2022 2023 2024 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028 2029 2030 2031 2032 2033 2034 2035	27122000 27129010 27129010 27129020 27129030 27129040 27129090 27131110 27131190 27131200 27132000 27139000	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax Slack wax Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil: Other mineral waxes, and similar products obtained by synthesis or by other processes, whether or not coloured Not calcined Raw petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Not calcined Petroleum coke Calcined petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Calcined Petroleum coke Petroleum bitumen Other residues of petroleum oils or of oils obtained from biturninous minerals.	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 7.5 7.5 5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years EXC EXC EXC TR TR TR TEP over 5 years EXC	EXC EXC 4 4 EXC EXC EXC EXC 7.5	EXC EXC 3 3 EXC EXC EXC EXC 7	EXC EXC 2 EXC EXC EXC EXC 6.5 6.5 2 EXC	EXC 1 1 EXC EXC EXC EXC 6	EXC EXC 0 0 0 EXC EXC EXC 5 0 EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 4	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 4	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC 4	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 4	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC 4 4 0 EXC
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028 2029 2030 2031 2032 2033 2034 2035	27122000 27129010 27129010 27129020 27129030 27129040 27129090 27131110 27131190 27131210 27132000 27139000 27141000	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax Slack wax Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil: Other mineral waxes, and similar products obtained by synthesis or by other processes, whether or not coloured Not calcined Raw petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Not calcined Petroleum coke Calcined petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Calcined Petroleum coke Petroleum bitumen Other residues of petroleum oils or of oils obtained from bituminous minerals. Bituminous or oil shale and tar sands	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 7.5 7.5 5 5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years EXC EXC EXC EXC TR TR TR TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	EXC EXC 4 4 4 EXC EXC EXC EXC 7.5 7.5 4 EXC	EXC EXC 3 3 EXC EXC EXC 7 7 7 3 EXC	EXC EXC 2 2 EXC EXC EXC EXC 6.5 6.5 2 EXC	EXC 1 1 1 EXC EXC EXC 6 6 1 EXC 0	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 0 EXC 0	EXC EXC 0 0 0 EXC EXC EXC 4 4 0 EXC	EXC EXC O O EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC O O EXC O	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 0
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028 2029 2030 2031 2032 2033 2034 2035 2036 2037	27122000 27129010 27129010 27129020 27129030 27129040 27129040 27131110 271311190 27131210 27131290 27139000 27141000 27141000 27141000	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax Slack wax Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil: Other mineral waxes, and similar products obtained by synthesis or by other processes, whether or not coloured Not calcined Raw petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Not calcined Petroleum coke Calcined petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Calcined Petroleum coke Petroleum coke of or anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Calcined Petroleum coke Petroleum bitumen Other residues of petroleum oils or of oils obtained from bituminous minerals. Bituminous or oil shale and tar sands Asphalt, natural	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 7.5 7.5 5 5 5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 4 4 4 EXC EXC EXC 7.5 7.5 4 EXC 0 0	EXC EXC S 3 3 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC	EXC	EXC 1 1 1 EXC EXC EXC 6 6 1 EXC 0 0 0	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 0 0 EXC 0 0 0 EXC 0 0	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	EXC EXC 0 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028 2029 2030 2031 2032 2033 2034 2035 2036 2037 2038	27122000 27129010 27129010 27129020 27129030 27129040 27129090 27131110 27131190 27131200 27132000 27139000 27141000 27149010 27149010	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax Slack wax Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil: Other mineral waxes, and similar products obtained by synthesis or by other processes, whether or not coloured Not calcined Raw petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Not calcined Petroleum coke Calcined petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Calcined Petroleum coke Patroleum bitumen Other residues of petroleum oils or of oils obtained from bituminous minerals. Bituminous or oil shale and tar sands Asphalt, natural Bitumen, natural	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 7.5 7.5 5 5 5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years EXC EXC EXC TR TR TR TEP over 5 years EXC TR TEI TEI	EXC EXC 4 4 EXC EXC EXC T.5 7.5 4 EXC 0 0	EXC EXC 3 3 EXC EXC EXC 7 7 3 EXC 0 0	EXC EXC 2 EXC EXC EXC EXC 6.5 6.5 2 EXC 0 0	EXC 1 1 1 EXC EXC EXC 6 6 1 1 EXC 0 0 0 0	EXC EXC 0 0 0 EXC EXC EXC 5 0 EXC 5 0 EXC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC 4 0 EXC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	EXC EXC 0 0 0 EXC EXC EXC 4 0 EXC 0 0	EXC EXC 0 0 0 EXC EXC EXC 4 4 0 EXC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	EXC EXC 0 0 0 EXC EXC EXC 4 0 EXC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	EXC EXC 0 0 0 EXC EXC EXC 4 0 EXC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028 2029 2030 2031 2032 2033 2034 2035 2036 2037	27122000 27129010 27129010 27129020 27129030 27129040 27129040 27131110 271311190 27131210 27131290 27139000 27141000 27141000 27141000	Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil Micro-Crystalline Petroleum wax Lignite wax Slack wax Paraffin wax containing by weight less than 0.75% of oil: Other mineral waxes, and similar products obtained by synthesis or by other processes, whether or not coloured Not calcined Raw petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Not calcined Petroleum coke Calcined petroleum coke for anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Calcined Petroleum coke Petroleum coke of or anode making in Aluminium Industry conforming to standard IS 17049 Other Calcined Petroleum coke Petroleum bitumen Other residues of petroleum oils or of oils obtained from bituminous minerals. Bituminous or oil shale and tar sands Asphalt, natural	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 7.5 7.5 5 5 5	EXC EXC TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC	EXC EXC 4 4 4 EXC EXC EXC 7.5 7.5 4 EXC 0 0	EXC EXC S 3 3 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC	EXC	EXC 1 1 1 EXC EXC EXC 6 6 1 EXC 0 0 0	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 0 0 EXC 0 0 0 EXC 0 0	EXC EXC 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC 0 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	EXC EXC 0 0 0 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2041	27150010	Cut back, bituminous or asphalt	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other Bituminous mixtures based on natural asphalt, on natural		_		_	_							_	_
2042	27150090	bitumen, on petroleum	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		bitumen, on mineral tar or on mineral tar pitch	Rs.2000												
2043	27160000	Electrical Energy	Per 1000	Rs.2000 Per 1000 Kwh	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
20.0	21.100000	Ziosai zi zi zi gy	Kwh	110.2000 1 01 1000 11		Ü	Ů	Ĭ		ľ	· ·	Ü		Ü	Ü
2044	28011000	Chlorine	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2045	28012000	lodine	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2046	28013010	Fluorine	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2047	28013020	Bromine	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2048	28020010	Sublimed sulphur	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2049 2050	28020020 28020030	Precipitated sulphur Colloidal sulphur	5 5	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2051	28030010	Carbon black	5	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2052	28030020	Acetylene black	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2053	28030090	Other forms of earlies not also where appointed or included	5	5	TEP over 10 years	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2	1.5	1	0.5	0
		Other forms of carbon not elsewhere specified or included	5	5		4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2	1.5	1	0.5	U
2054	28041000	Hydrogen	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2055	28042100	Argon	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2056 2057	28042910 28042990	Helium Other rare gages	5 5	<u>5</u> 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2058	28043000	Nitrogen	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2059	28044010	Medicinal grade Oxygen	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2060	28044090	Other Oxygen	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2061	28045010	Boron	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2062	28045020	Tellurium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2063	28046100	Silicon Containing by weight not less than 99.99% of silicon	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2064	28046900	Other Silicon	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2065	28047010	Phosphorus, black	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2066	28047020	Phosphorus, red	5	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2067 2068	28047030 28048000	Phosphorus, white or yellow Arsenic	5 5	<u>5</u> 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2069	28049000	Selenium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2070	28051100	Sodium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2071	28051200	Calcium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2072	28051900	Other Alkali or alkaline-earth metals	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2073	28053000	Rare-earth metals, scandium and yttrium, whether or not intermixed or interalloyed	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2074	28054000	Mercury	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2075	28061000	Hydrogen chloride (hydrochloric acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2076	28062000	Chlorosulphuric acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2077	28070010	Sulphurc acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2078 2079	28070020 28080010	Oleum Nitric acid	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2080	28080010	Sulphonitric acids	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2081	28091000	Diphosphorus pentaoxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2082	28092010	Phosporic acid	20	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2083	28092020	Polyphosphoric acids	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2084	28100010	Oxides of boron	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2085	28100020	Boric acids	27.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2086 2087	28111100 28111200	Hydrogen fluoride (hydrofluoric acid)	10 10	7.5 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2087	28111200	Hydrogen cyanide (hydrocyanic acid Hypophosphorus acid (phosphinic acid))	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2089	28111930	Acids of arsenic	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2090	28111940	Sulphonic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2091	28111990	Other inorganic acids	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2092	28112110	Dry ice	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2093	28112190	Other inorganic oxygen compounds of Carbon dioxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2094	28112200 28112910	Silicon dioxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2095 2096	28112910	Arsenic pentoxide Arsenic trioxide	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2097	28112930	Nitrous oxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2098	28112940	Carbon monoxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2099	28112950	Sulphur trioxide (sulphuric anhydride)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2100	28112990	Other inorganic oxygen compounds of non-metals	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2101	28121100	Carbonyl dichloride (phosgene)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2102	28121200	Phosphorous oxychloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2103 2104	28121300 28121400	Phosphorous trichloride Phosphorous pentachloride	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2104	28121400	Sulphur monochloride	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2100	20121000	Oulphui monochionae	10	1.0		U	U	U					U	U	U

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2106	28121600	Sulphur dichloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2107	28121700	Thionyl chloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2108	28121910	Sulpur oxychloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2109	28121920	Silicon tetrachloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2110	28121930	Arsenous trichloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2111 2112	28121990 28129000	Other Chlorides and chloride oxides Other Halides and halide oxides of non-metals	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2113	28131000	Carbon disulphide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2114	28139010	Arsenic disulphide (artificial)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2115	28139020	Commercial phosphorus trisulphide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2116	28139090	Other sulphides of non-metals	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2117	28141000	Anhydrous ammonia	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2118	28142000	Ammonia in aqueous solution	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2119	28151110	Solid Sodium hydroxide (caustic soda) Flakes	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2120 2121	28151190 28151200	Other Solid Sodium hydroxide (caustic soda) In aqueous solution(soda lye or liquid soda)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years EXC	7 EXC	6 EXC	4 EXC	EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
2122	28151200	Potassium hydroxide (caustic potash)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2123	28153000	Peroxides of sodium or potassium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2124	28161010	Hydroxide of magnesium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2125	28161020	Peroxide of magnesium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2126	28164000	Oxides, hydroxides and peroxides, of strontium or barium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2127	28170010	Zinc oxide	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2128	28170020	Zinc peroxide	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2129	28181000	Artificial corundum, whether or not chemically defined	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2130	28182010	Alumina, calcined	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2131	28182090	Other Aluminium oxide, other than artificial corundum	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2132	28183000	Aluminium hydroxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2133 2134	28191000 28199000	Chromium trioxide Other chromium oxides and hydroxides	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2135	28201000	Manganese dioxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2136	28209000	Other manganese oxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2137	28211010	Iron oxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2138	28211020	Iron hydroxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2139	28212000	Earth colours	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2140	28220010	Cobalt oxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2141	28220020	Cobalt hydroxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2142	28220030	Commercial cobalt oxides	10	7.5	TEI EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0	0 EXC	0 EXC	0	0 EXC	0 EXC
2143 2144	28230010 28230090	Titanium dioxide Other Titanium oxides	10 10	10 7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2145	28241010	Litharge	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2146	28241020	Massicot	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2147	28249000	Other lead oxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2148	28251010	Hydrazine anhydrous	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2149	28251020	Hydrazine hydrate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2150	28251030	Hydrazine sulphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2151	28251040	Hydroxylamine sulphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2152	28251090	Other Hydrazine and hydroxylamine and	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2153	28252000	their inorganic salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2153	28252000	Lithium oxide and hydroxide Vanadium pentoxide flakes	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2155	28253010	Other Vanadium oxides and hydroxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2156	28254000	Nickel oxides and hydroxides	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2157	28255000	Copper oxides and hydroxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2158	28256010	Germanium oxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2159	28256020	Zirconium dioxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2160	28257010	Molybdenum trioxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2161	28257020	Molybdic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2162 2163	28257090 28258000	Other Molybdenum oxides and hydroxides	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2163	28259010	Antimony oxides Tin oxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2165	28259020	Cadmium oxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2166	28259040	Calcium hydroxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2167	28259050	Ammonium hydroxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2168	28259090	Other metal oxides, hydroxides and peroxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2169	28261200	Fluorides Of aluminium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2170	28261910	Magnesium fluoride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2171	28261990	Other Fluorides (apart from aluminium and magnesium)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2172 2173	28263000 28269000	Sodium hexafluoroaluminate (synthetic cryolite) Other complex fluorine salts	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2173	28269000	Ammonium chloride	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2174	28271000	Calcium chloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2110	20212000	Odiolam official	10	1.0	1 151	U	U	. J	U	U	U	U	U	U	U

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schodi	ula of Tariff P	ate Concess	ione (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2176	28273100	Other chlorides Of magnesium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2177	28273200	Other chlorides Of aluminium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2178	28273500	Other chlorides Of nickel	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2179	28273920	Mercurous chloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2180	28273930	Strontium chloride	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2181 2182	28273940 28273990	Cuprous chloride Other chlorides	10 10	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2183	28274110	Copper oxychloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2184	28274190	Other copper Chloride oxides and chloride hydroxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2185	28274900	Other	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2186	28275110	Bromides of sodium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2187	28275120	Bromides of potassium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2188	28275910	Magnesium bromide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2189 2190	28275990 28276010	Other Bromides and bromide oxides	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2190	28276020	Potassium iodide Sodium iodide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2192	28276090	Other lodides and iodide oxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2193	28281010	Commercial calcium hypochlorite (Bleaching paste/powder)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2194	28281090	Other calcium hypochlorites	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2195	28289011	Bleaching paste/Powder of Sodium hypochlorite	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2196	28289019	Other Sodium hypochlorites	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2197	28289020	Potassium hypochlorites	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2198	28289030	Sodium chlorite	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2199	28289040	Aluminium chlorite	10	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2200 2201	28289050 28289060	Hypobromites Bleaching paste/powder of other hypochlorites	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2202	28289090	Other Hypochlorite	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2203	28291100	Chlorates Of sodium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2204	28291910	Barium chlorate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2205	28291920	Potassium chlorate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2206	28291930	Magnesium chlorate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2207	28291990	Other Chlorates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2208	28299010	Perchlorates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2209	28299020	Bromates and perbromates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2210 2211	28299030 28301000	lodates and periodates	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2211	28309010	Sodium sulphides Sulphides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2213	28309020	Polysulphides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2214	28311010	Sodium dithionites (sodium hydrosulfite)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2215	28311020	Sodium sulphoxylates (including sodium formaldehyde sulphoxylate)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2216	28319010	Dithionites	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2217	28319020	Sulphoxylates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2218	28321010	Sodium bi-sulphite	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2219	28321020	Sodium hydrosulphites	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2220	28321090	Other Sodium sulphites	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2221	28322010	Potassium metabisulphite	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2222	28322020	Magnesium sulphite	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2223 2224	28322090 28323010	Other sulphites Sodium thiosulphate (hypo)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2225	28323010	Magnesium thiosulphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2226	28323020	Other Thiosulphates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2227	28331100	Disodium sulphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2228	28331910	Sodium hydrogen sulphate (acid sulphate)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2229	28331920	Sodium pyrosulphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2230	28331990	Other Sodium sulphates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2231	28332100	Sulphates Of magnesium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2232	28332210	Aluminium sulphate (iron free)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2233 2234	28332290 28332400	Other Aluminium sulphate Sulphates Of nickel	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2234	28332500	Sulphates Of nickei	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2236	28332700	Sulphates Of copper Sulphates Of barium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2237	28332910	Ferrous sulphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2238	28332930	Quinidine sulphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2239	28332940	Manganese sulphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2240	28332950	Strontium sulphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2241	28332990	Other sulphates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2242	28333010	Ammonium alum	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2243 2244	28333020 28333030	Ferric ammonium alum Potash alum	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2244	28333030	Other Alums	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
440	2000000	Outor / worths	10	1.0	151	U	U	U	J	U	U	U	U	U	U

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	lle of Tariff R	Rate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2246	28334000	Peroxosulphates (persulphates)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2247	28341010	Sodium nitrite	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2248 2249	28341090 28342100	Other Nitrites	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2250	28342910	Nitrates Of potassium Strontium nitrate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2251	28342920	Magnesium nitrate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2252	28342930	Barium nitrate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2253	28342990	Other Nitrates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2254 2255	28351010	Calcium hypophosphite	10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2256	28351020 28351090	Magnesium hypophosphite Other Phosphinates (hypophosphites) and	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		phosphonates (phosphites) Phosphates Of mono or disodium		7.5	TEI	-			·				0		
2257 2258	28352200 28352400	Phosphates Of mono or disodium Phosphates Of potassium	10 10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2259	28352500	Calcium hydrogenorthophosphate ("dicalcium phosphate")	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2260	28352610	Calcium monobasic phosphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2261	28352620	Calcium tribasic phosphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2262	28352690	Other phosphates of calcium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2263	28352910	Magnesium phosphate, monobasic	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2264	28352920	Magnesium phosphate, dibasic	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2265 2266	28352930 28352940	Magnesium phosphate, tribasic Sodium hexa meta phosphate	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2267	28352990	Other phosphates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2268	28353100	Sodium triphosphate (sodium tripoly phosphate)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2269	28353900	Other Polyphosphates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2270	28362010	Disodium carbonate, dense	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2271 2272	28362020 28362090	Disodium carbonate, light Other Disodium carbonate	10 10	7.5 7.5	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC
2273	28363000	Sodium hydrogencarbonate (sodium bicarbonate)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2274	28364000	Potassium carbonates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2275	28365000	Calcium carbonate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2276	28366000	Barium carbonate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2277	28369100	Lithium carbonates	10	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2278 2279	28369200 28369910	Strontium carbonate Percarbonates	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2280	28369920	Magnesium carbonate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2281	28369930	Aluminium bicarbonate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2282	28369990	Other Carbonates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2283	28371100	Cyanides and cyanide oxides Of sodium	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2284 2285	28371910 28371920	Potassium cyanide Double cyanide of potassium and sodium	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2286	28371990	Other Cyanides and cyanide oxides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2287	28372010	Ammonium sulphocyanide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2288	28372020	Potassium ferricyanide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2289	28372030	Potassium ferrocyanide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2290 2291	28372040 28372050	Sodium ferrocyanide Sodium nitroprusside (sodium nitroferricyanide)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2291	28372090	Other Complex cyanides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2293	28391100	Sodium metasilicates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2294	28391900	Other sodium silicates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2295	28399010	Magnesium trisilicate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2296 2297	28399090 28401100	Other silicates Anhydrous Disodium tetraborate (refined borax)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2297	28401100	Other Disodium tetraborate (refined borax)	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2299	28402010	Magnesium borates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2300	28402090	Other borates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2301	28403000	Peroxoborates (perborates)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2302	28413000	Sodium dichromate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2303 2304	28415010 28415090	Sodium chromates Other chromates and dichromates; peroxochromates	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2304	28416100	Potassium permanganate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2306		Other Manganites, manganates and permanganates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2307	28417010	Aluminium molybdate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2308	28417020	Sodium molybdate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2309	28417090	Other Molybdates	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2310 2311	28418010 28418020	Sodium tungstate Magnesium tungstate	10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2312	28418090	Other Tungstates (wolframates)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2313	28419000	Other salts of oxometallic or peroxometallic acids	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2314	28421000	Double or complex silicates, including aluminosilicates, whether	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20.2.000	or not chemically defined			1	Ŭ	Ŭ		Ŭ	ŭ	Ŭ	Ĭ	ı	L	Ŭ

		T	Standard		Tariff Modality				Schodi	ule of Tariff P	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2315	28429010	Arsenites and arsenates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2316	28429020	Bichromates and dichromates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2317	28429090	Other salts of inorganic acids or peroxoacids, other than azides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2318	28431010	Colloidal Of gold	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2319	28431020	Colloidal Of silver	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2320	28431090	Other Colloidal precious metals	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2321 2322	28432100 28432900	Silver nitrate	10 10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2323	28433000	Other Silver compounds Gold compounds	10	10 10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2324	28439011	Sodium aurous thiosulphate	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2325	28439012	Noble metallutions of platinum, rhodium and palladinium	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2326	28439019	Other inorganic or organic compounds of precious metals	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2327	28439020	Amalgams	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2328	28441000	Natural uranium and its compounds; alloys, dispersions(including cermets), ceramic products and mixtures containing natural uranium or natural uranium compounds	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2329	28442000	Uranium enriched in U235 and its compounds; plutonium and its compounds; alloys, dispersions(including cermets), ceramic products and mixtures containing uranium enriched in U235, plutonium or compounds of these products	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2330	28443010	Uranium depleted in U235 and or thorium and their alloys, unwrought or wrought and compounds thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2331	28443021	Thorium oxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2332	28443022	Thorium hydroxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2333	28443023	Thorium nitrate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2334	28443029	Other Compounds of thorium or of uranium depleted in U235	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2335	28443030	Waste and scrap of uranium depleted in U235 or of thorium	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2336	28443090	Alloys, dispersions, ceramic products and mixtures containing uranium depleted in U235, thorium or compounds of these products	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2337	28444000	Radioactive elements and isotopes and compounds other than those of sub-headings284410, 284420 or 284430; alloys, dispersions(including cermets), ceramic products amixtures containing these elements, isotopes or compounds; radioactive residues	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2338	28445000	Spent (irradiated) fuel elements (cartridges) of nuclear reactors	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2339	28451000	Heavy water (deuterium oxide)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2340	28459010	Nuclear fuels not elsewhere included or specified	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2341	28459090	Other isotopes other than those of heading 2844; compounds, inorganic or organic, of such isotopes, whether or not	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2342	28461010	chemically defined	10	7.5	TEI	_	0	0	0	0	^	0	0	0	0
2342	28461010	Cerium oxides Other Cerium compounds	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2343	28469010	Rare earth oxides not elsewhere included or specified	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2345	28469020	Rare earth fluorides not elsewhere included or specified	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2346	28469030	Rare earth chlorides not elsewhere included or specified	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2347	28469090	Other compounds, inorganic or organic, of rare-earth metals, of yttrium or of scandium of mixtures of these metals	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2348	28470000	Hydrogen peroxide, whether or not solidified with urea	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2349	28491000	Carbides Of calcium, whether or not chemically defined	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2350	28492010	Carborandum Of silicon	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2351	28492090	Other Carbides Of silicon, whether or not chemically defined	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2352	28499010	Boron carbide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2353	28499020	Tungsten carbide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2354	28499090	Other Carbides, whether or not chemically defined	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2355	28500010	Hydrides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2356 2357	28500020 28500030	Nitrides Azides	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2357	28500030 28500041		10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2358	28500041	Silicides Of calcium Other Silicides	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2359	28500049	Borides	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2300	20000000	Donaes	10	7.5	1 151	U	. U	U		U	U	ı U	U	U	U

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2361	28521000	Chemically defined inorganic or organic compounds of Mercury, excluding Amalgams	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2362	28529000	Other inorganic or organic compounds of Mercury, excluding Amalgams	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2363	28531000	Cyanogen chloride (chlorcyan)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2364	28539010	Distilled or conductivity water and water of similar purity	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2365	28539020	Liquid air, whether or not rare gases have been removed	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2366	28539030	Compressed air	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2367	28539040	Amalgams, other than of precious metals	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2368	28539090	Other phosphides, whether or not chemically defined, excluding ferrophosphorus	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2369	29011000	Saturated Acyclic hydrocarbons	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2370 2371	29012100 29012200	Ethylene	10 10	2.5 2.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2372	29012300	Propene (propylene) Butene (butylene) and isomers thereof	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2373	29012400	Buta-1,3-diene and isoprene	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2374	29012910	Acetylene, whether or not in dissolved condition	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2375	29012920	Heptene (Heptylene)	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2376	29012930	Dihydromyrcene	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2377	29012940	Tetradecene	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2378 2379	29012990 29021100	Other Unsaturated Acyclic hydrocarbons	10 10	2.5 2.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2379	29021100	Cyclohexane Cyclopropyl acetylene	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2381	29021910	Other Cyclanes, cyclenes and cycloterpenes	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2382	29022000	Benzene	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2383	29023000	Toluene	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2384	29024100	o-Xylene	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2385	29024200	m-Xylene	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2386	29024300	p-Xylene	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2387 2388	29024400 29025000	Mixed xylene isomers	10 10	2.5 2	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2389	29026000	Styrene Ethylbenzene	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2390	29027000	Cumene	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2391	29029010	Dipentene	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2392	29029020	Diphenyl methane	10	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
2393	29029030	Dodecycl benzenes(excluding mixed alkylarenes)	10	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
2394 2395	29029040	Napthalene pure	10	2.5 2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2395	29029050 29029060	Isobutyl benzene N-propyl benzene	10 10	2.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2397	29029090	Other Cyclic hydrocarbons	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2398	29031110	Chloromethane (methyl chloride)	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
2399	29031120	Chloromethane (ethyl chloride)	10	5	TR	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5
2400	29031200	Dichloromethane (methylene chloride)	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
2401	29031300	Chloroform (trichloro methane)	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
2402 2403	29031400 29031500	Carbon tetrachloride Ethylene dichloride(ISO)(1,2-dichloroethane)	10 10	5 0	TR TEI	4.5 0	4 0	3.5 0	0	2.5 0	2.5 0	2.5 0	2.5 0	2.5 0	2.5 0
2404	29031910	Tetrachloroethane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2405	29031920	Trichloroethane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2406	29031990	Other Saturated chlorinated derivatives of acyclic hydrocarbons	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2407	29032100	Vinyl chloride (chloroethylene)	10	2	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2408	29032200	Trichloroethylene	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2409 2410	29032300 29032900	Tetrachloroethylene (perchloroethylene) Other Unsaturated chlorinated derivatives of acyclic	10	<u> </u>	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		hydrocarbons				-									
2411 2412	29033100 29033911	Ethylene dibromide(ISO) (1,2-dibromoethane) 1-Propene,1,1,3,3,3 pentafluro-2-(trifluoromethyl) (PFIB)	10 10	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2412	29033911	Other Fluorinated derivatives	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2414	29033920	Brominated derivatives	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2415	29033930	Iodinated derivatives	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2416	29033990	Other derivatives of acyclic hydrocarbons	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2417	29037100	Chlorofluoromethane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2418	29037200	Dichlorotrifluoroethanes	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2419 2420	29037300 29037400	Dichlorofluoroethanes Chlorodifluoroethanes	10 10	<u>5</u> 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2420	29037400	Dichloropentafluoropropanes	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2421	29037610	Bromochlorodifluoromethane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2423	29037620	Bromotrifluoromethane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2424	29037630	Dibromotetra-fluoroethanes	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2425	29037711	Chlorotrifluoromethane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2426	29037712	Dichlorodifluoromethane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Cahadi	ula of Tariff D	lata Canasaa	iana (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2427	29037713	Trichlorofluoromethane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2428	29037721	Chlorpentafluoroethance	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2429	29037722	1,2-Dichlorotetrafluoroethane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2430	29037723	Trichlorofluoroethane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2431	29037724	Tetrachlorodifluoroethane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2432 2433	29037725 29037731	Pentachlorofluoroethane Chlorohepta-fluoropropane	10 10	<u>5</u> 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2434	29037731	Dichlorohexafluoropropane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2435	29037733	Trichloropentafluoropropane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2436	29037734	Tetrachlorotetrafluoropropane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2437	29037735	Pentachlorotrifluoropropane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2438	29037736	Hexachlorodifluoropropane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2439	29037737	Heptachlorofluoropropane	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2440	29037790	Other derivatives, perhalogenated only with fluorine and chlorine	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2441	29037800	Other perhalogenated derivatives	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2442	29037900	Other Halogenated derivatives of acyclic hydrocarbons	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		containing two or more different halogens 1,2,3,4,5,6-Hexachlorocyclohexane(HCH(ISO)),including													
2443	29038100	lindane(ISO,INN)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2444	29038200	Aldrin(ISO),chlordane(ISO) and heptachlor(ISO)	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2445	29038300	Mirex (ISO)	10	5	TR	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5
2446	29038900	Other Halogenated derivatives of cyclanic, cyclenic or cycloterpenic hydrocarbons	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2447	29039110	Chlorobenzene (Monochloro)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2448	29039120	Ortho-dichlorobenzene(Orthodichlorobenzene)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2449	29039130	Para-dichlorobenzene(Paradichlorobenzene)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2450	29039210	Hexachlorobenzene(ISO)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2451	29039221	DDT-Technical 75 Wdp	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2452	29039229	Other DDT (ISO)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2453	29039300	Pentachlorobenzene (ISO)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2454	29039400	Hexabromobiphenyls	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2455	29039910	Chloro-fluoro benzene	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2456	29039920	Benzal-chloride (benzyl dichloride)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2457	29039930	Benzo-trichloride	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2458	29039940	Benzyl-chloride	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2459	29039950 29039960	Para- chloro toluene (4-chloromethyl benzene)	10 10	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2460 2461	29039960	Napthalene, chlorinated Chlorofluoro aniline	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2462	29039970	Other Halogenated derivatives of aromatic hydrocarbons	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2463	29039990	Benzene sulphonic acid	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2464	29041020	1,5 Napthelene disulphonic acid (Armsstrong's acid)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2465	29041030	Napthelene sulphonic acid	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2466	29041090	Other Derivatives containing only sulpho groups, their salts and	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		ethyl esters	40		TEI	_	_		_	0			_		-
2467	29042010	Nitrobenzene	10 10	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2468 2469	29042020 29042030	Meta dinitrobenzene Meta nitrotoluene	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2470	29042030	Ortho nitrotoluene	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2471	29042040	Para nitrotoluene	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2472	29042060	Dinitrotoluene	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2473	29042090	Other Derivatives containing only nitro or only nitroso groups	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2474	29043100	Perfluorooctane sulphonic acid	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2475	29043200	Ammonium perfluorooctane sulphonate	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2476	29043300	Lithium perfluorooctane sulphonate	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2477	29043400	Potassium perfluorooctane sulphonate	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2478	29043500	Other salts of perfluorooctane sulphonic acid	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2479	29043600	Perfluorooctane sulphonyl fluoride	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2480	29049100	Trichloronitromethane (chloropicrin)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2481	29049910	2, 5 dichloronitrobenzene	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2482	29049920	Dinitrochlorebenzene	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2483	29049930	Meta nitrochlorobenzene	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2484	29049940	Ortho nitrochlorobenzene	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2485	29049950	Para nitrochlorobenzene	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2486	29049960	2-nitrochlorotoluene	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2487	29049970	Sodium meta nitrochlorobenzene sulphonate Other sulphonated, nitrated or nitrosated derivates of	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2488	29049990	hydrocarbons, whether or not halogenated	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2489	29051100	Methanol (methyl alcohol)	10	5	TR	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5
2490	29051210	Propyl alcohol	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2491	29051220	Isopropyl alcohol	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sahadı	ulo of Tariff B	Rate Concess	ions (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2492	29051300	Butan-1-ol (n-butylalcohol)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2493	29051410	Ethambutol, ethambutol hcl	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2494	29051420	Salbutamol sulphate	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2495	29051430	Amino butanol	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2496	29051490	Other butanols	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2497	29051610	Dimethyl octanol	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2498	29051620	2-ethyl hexanol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2499	29051690	Other Octanol (octyl alcohol) and isomers	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2500	29051700	Dodecan-1-ol (lauryl alcohol),hexadecan-1-ol (cetyl alcohol) and octadecan-1-ol (stearyl alcohol)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2501	29051910	2-butanol, 3, 3-dimethyl	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2502	29051990	Other Saturated monohydric alcohols	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2503	29052210	Citranellol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2504	29052220	Geraniol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2505	29052230	Linalool	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2506	29052240	Rhodinol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2507	29052250	Dihydromyrcenol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2508	29052290	Other Acyclic terpene alcohols	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2509	29052900	Other Unsaturated monohydric alcohols	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2510	29053100	Ethylene glycol(ethanediol)	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
2511	29053200	Propylene glycol(propane-1,2-diol)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2512	29053910	1,4/1,3/2,3 butylene glycol	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2513	29053920	Hexylene glycol	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2514	29053990	Other Diols	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2515	29054100	2 Ethyl-2-(hydroxymethyl) propane-1,3-diol (trimethylopropane)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2516	29054210	Dipentaerythritol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2517	29054290	Other Pentaerythritol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2518	29054300	Mannitol	30	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2519	29054400	D-glucitol (sorbitol)	30	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2520	29054500	Glycerol (Glycerine)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2521	29054900	Other polyhydric alcohols	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2522	29055100	Ethchlorvynol (INN)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2523	29055900	Other Halogenated, sulphonated, nitrated or nitrosated derivatives of acyclic alcohols	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2524	29061100	Menthol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2525	29061200	Cyclohexanol, methylcyclohexanols and dimethylcyclohexanols	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2526	29061310	Cholesterol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2527	29061390	Other Sterols and inositols	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2528	29061910	Borneol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2529	29061990	Other Cyclanic, cyclenic or cycloterpenic	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2530	29062100	Benzyl Alcohol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2531	29062910	Cinnamic alcohol	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2532	29062920	Phenylethyl alcohol	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2533	29062990	Other Aromatic cyclic alcohols	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2534	29071110	Phenol, as pure carbolic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2535	29071190	Other Phenol (hydroxybenzene) and its salts	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2536	29071210	Para cresols (p-cresols)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2537	29071220	Cresylic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2538	29071290	Other Cresols and their salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2539	29071300	Octylphenol, nonylphenol and their isomers; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2540	29071510	Alpha naphthols	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2541	29071520	Beta naphthols	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2542	29071590	Other Naphthols and their salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2543	29071910	o-Phenyl phenols	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2544	29071920	p-Phenyl phenols	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2545	29071930	Thymol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2546	29071940	Para tartiary butyl phenol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2547	29071950	Alkyl Phenols	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2548	29071990	Other Monophenols	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2549	29072100	Resorcinol and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2550	29072200	Hydroquinone (quinol) and its salts 4,4-isopropylindenediphenol (bis-phenol) A, diphenylolpropane	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2551 2552	29072300 29072910	and its salts 1,5 dihydroxy napthalene	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2553	29072910	Tris (p-hydroxy phenyl) ethane	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2554	29072920	Tertiary butyl hydroquinone	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2555	29072990	Other Polyphenols; phenol-alcohols	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2556	29081100		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
∠555	29001100	Pentachlorophenol (ISO)	10	7.3	IEI	U	U	U	U	U	L U	U	U	U	U

Big 10 Code				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	lle of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
1.500 1.50	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
\$200,000 \$200,000	2557	29081900		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
\$200,000 Para integrated of the control of the	2558	29089100	Dinoseb (ISO) and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Seminor Dear Name Dear N	2559	29089200	4,6-Dinitro-o-cresol [DNOC (ISO)] and its salts	10			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2006 2000 Otto Principal Control C																
Proceedings Proceedings Procedure	2561	29089920	,	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2562	29089990		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2566 2999103 For interpretation 2566 2999103 Experimental	2563	29091100		10	7.5	TFI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
										0	0	0			0	
2007/2007 Province of the control where the control of the con	2565	29091920		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2009-2009-2009-2009-2009-2009-2009-2009	2566	29091990		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
							0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2570 2009000 20090000 20090000 20090000 20090000 200900000 20090000000000																
2571 20003000 Direct protections and that histoperened, suphroresed, suphrore																
2019 2019																
2574 2006000 2, 20040000 2, 20040000 2, 200400000000000000000000000000000000	2572	29093030	Musk ambrette	10	7.5	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	U	0	U	0
2576 2909-800 Monocoly effects of deshymes placed of deshymes placed 10 7.5 TE 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2573	29093090		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2079 20094400 Ober mozalsylethess of othylere glycol or of dethylene glycol or of glycol or or of glycol o																
2576 29094916 Phenographerory propried 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0						1									-	
2578 29994800 If-4-phenosyphenocypropropage 201 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0											·	-		-		
2598 29994900 Most phereacy bencyl actoric (MPBA) 01 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0												-			-	
2581 20098011 Columbia of minimal and minimal supplemental suppl																
25881 2009/0701 Calciance 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
2582 29050020 Doubles and qualitative 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2580	29094990		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2588 29095030 Poliusistum gualacid sulphronate 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2581	29095010	Guaiacol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2584 20050400 A-methoxy phenod (mornor methyl effer of hydroquirone) 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Isoeugenol					_	0	0	0				0	0
2586 290950500 Buyleared hydroxonicsole (BHA) 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
2586 29095090 Other Ether-phonols, ether-alcohol-phenols and their abogaranced, subtroaned derivatives 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
2588 29101000			Other Ether-phenols, ether-alcohol-phenols and their									-			-	
2589 29102000 Methyloxifane (propylene oxide) 10 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2587	29096000		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2590 29103000 1-chfore 2-3-expoxypropane (epichbrorhydrin) 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2588	29101000	Oxirane (ethylene oxide)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2591 29100000 Dietrin (ISO, INN) 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2589	29102000	Methyloxirane (propylene oxide)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2592 2910500 Endrin (ISO) 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0								0	0	0	0				0	0
2593 2910900 290 2910900 290 29121930 29121910 291																
2593 29119000 expoxyethers, with a three-membered ring, and their 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2592	29105000		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2594 2911000 Exercise 2911000 Exercise 2911000 Control Acetals and hemiacetals, whether or not with other oxygen function, and their halogenated, sulphonated, nitrated or nitrosated derivatives TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2593	29109000	expoxyethers, with a three-menbered ring, and their	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2595 2911000 2912100 2912100 29122	2594	29110010	· ·	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2597 29121200 Ethanal (acetaldehyde) 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			oxygen function, and their halogenated, sulphonated, nitrated or nitrosated derivatives						-		-			-		
2598 29121910 Crotonaldehyde														_		
2599 29121920 Heptaldehyde (heptanal) 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
2600 29121930 Color Co										-		-				
2601 29121990 Other Acyclic aldehydes without other oxygen function 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0												· · ·			·	- v
2602 29122100 Benzaldehyde 10 7.5 TEI 0<																
2603 29122910 Cinnamic aldehyde 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0												-				
2604 29122920 Phenyl acetaldehyde 10 7.5 TEI 0																
2605 29122930 Hexyl cinnamic aldehyde 10 7.5 TEI 0																
2606 29122990 Other Cyclic aldehydes without other oxygen function 10 7.5 TEI 0																
2607 29124100 Varillin (4-hydroxy-3-methoxybenzaldehyde) 10 7.5 TEI 0																
2608 29124200 Ethylvarillin (3-ethoxy-4-hydroxy-benzaldehyde) 10 7.5 TEI 0 <td></td>																
2609 29124910 Anisic aldehyde (Anisaldehyde) 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
2610 29124920 Heliotropin (piperonyl aldehyde) 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0						TEI		0	0	0	0			0	0	0
	2610	29124920	Heliotropin (piperonyl aldehyde)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

March Marc				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schod	ulo of Tariff B	ata Cancacci	ions (9/)			
1911 2017-2018 The authors 10 7.5 TE 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
202 202	2611	29124930	Thiacetazone		7.5											0
201-1-10 201-								0		0			0		0	0
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	2613	29124991	Aldehyde-alcohols	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
\$15.000 \$15.0000 \$15.00000 \$15.000000 \$15.000000000 \$15.000000000000000000000000000000000000	2614	29124999		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2012 2012							_			-	Ţ		1			
2011										-						0
599-1000 Per Informace sub-force control of the property of the propert			,				_	_		0			_	-	0	0
Ann.	2617	29130010		10	7.5	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
\$79.0 \$79.0 \$70.0 \$20.0 \$1.	2618	29130090		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2001 2014	2610	201/11100		10	7.5	TED over 5 years	7	6	1	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
201 201 400 Annihymers Core (newly color) statements 10 75 TF 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							0			_				-	_	0
222 224 1911 September																0
284-200 Cyclobrasement and marking optimizations 10										2					0	0
2916-201 Deliver primes 10	2623	29141990	Other Acyclic ketones without other oxygen function	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2861 28145290 Pennos, cylorate of cylothapartic lettorius without other 10							7			2	0			0	0	0
Description							_	_		0	-		_			0
Ann.	2626	29142320		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
PST-000 PST-0000 PST-00000 PST-00000 PST-00000 PST-00000 PST-000000 PST-000000000000000000000000000000000000	2627	29142390		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2003									-	-	-		1			
1985 291-292 Symbol 1997 19							/									0
2612 2612								-	-	_			_		_	0
2012-09-00 Conference of Green 10 7.5 TEP one System 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							_						_			0
2013 291-4250 Repthalare 1 (2.3 A.6 a.7 b. exception 0.1 b. 6.7 between the property of											-					0
29442660 Napiralware (1-C.23.8.6-strainweys) = 2.2.4.6.6.7.8- 10 7.5 TFP over 6 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2002	23142340		10	7.5	TET OVEL 5 years	,	0	7		Ü	Ŭ	0		0	
Section Continue	2633	29142950		10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2014 2014						,	•			_	,	-	-	-		, ,
2014 2014	2634	29142990		10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2914-9302 Bercambrone 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							0	0	0	0	0		0	0	0	0
2018-2039 2014-20300 2014	2636	29143910	Aceto phenone	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
29149940 Debersamfrone (Notintrone) 10 7.5 TEP one 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2637		Benzanthrone	10		TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2840 29143990 Other Aromatic National without other congent function 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Benzophenone				7	6		2	0		0	0	0	0
2944 29144000 Ketnen-ekochoka and ketnen							7									0
2848 29145000 Reformerband lettones with offer coopen function 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0								_			-		_			0
2844 29146100 Anthrogamone (INN) 10 7.5 EXC EX							_	-			-		-	-		0
2844 29148200 Coenzyme Q10 (udebacearence (NN)) 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																0 EXC
2846 2914901 14 dilytoroy anthraquinone (quinzarin) 10																0
2846 29148920 Metryl anthraquinone															-	0
2648 2914/990 Other Quinones 10 7.5 TEP over Syears 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																0
2648 22147100 Chlordscore (ISO) 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							7									0
2244/92 2941/920 1-chtor anthraquione							0	0	0	0	0		0	0	0	0
2851 29147930 Tri fluoro methyl acetophenone 10							0	0		0	0		0	0	0	0
2852 29147990 Other Active charge phenoxy acetophenone 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2650	29147920	Musk ketone	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2653 29147990 Dichloroacetophenone 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2651	29147930	Tri fluoro methyl acetophenone	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Description Color																0
2654 29151100 Formic acid 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2653	29147950		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Desiratives Committee Co	2654	29147990		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2856 29151210 Sodium formate													· ·	-	_	
2857 29151290 Other Salts of formic acid 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0								-		_						0
2658 29151300 Esters of formic acid 10 7.5 TEI 0																0
2659 29152100 Acetic acid 10 7.5 TEI 0 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>_</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>0</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td>							_			0					0	0
2660 29152400 Acetic anhydride									-	0			-		0	0
2661 29152910 Calcium acetate 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							_				-					0
2662 29152920 Magnesium acetate 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 20 20 0																0
2663 29152930 Manganese acetate 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 2 2664 29152990 Other Acetic acid and its salts; acetic anhydride 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>7</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>0</td>							7									0
2665 29153100 Ethyl acetate 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 2666 29153200 Vinyl acetate 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 <td>2663</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>7.5</td> <td>TEP over 5 years</td> <td>7</td> <td>6</td> <td></td> <td>2</td> <td>0</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td>	2663				7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6		2	0			0	0	0
2666 29153200 Vinyl acetate 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 2667 29153300 n-Butyl acetate 10 7.5 TEI 0 <			Other Acetic acid and its salts; acetic anhydride				7	6		2	0	0	_	0	0	0
2667 29153300 n-Butyl acetate 10 7.5 TEI 0 <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>7</td><td></td><td>4</td><td>2</td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td></th<>							7		4	2	-			0	0	0
2668 29153600 Dinoseb (ISO) acetate 10 7.5 TEI 0			,				7		4	2	-		_	0	0	0
2669 29153910 Benzyl acetate 10 7.5 TEI 0																0
2670 29153920 Bornyl acetate and Iso bornyl acetate 10 7.5 TEI 0							_									0
2671 29153930 Linalyl acetate 10 7.5 TEI 0 <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>0</td></td<>																0
2672 29153940 Methyl acetate 10 7.5 TEI 0																0
2673 29153950 Pheryl propyl acetate 10 7.5 TEI 0							_									0
2674 29153960 Terpinyl acetate 10 7.5 TEI 0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>0</td></t<>																0
2675 29153970 Ortho tertiarry butyl cyclohexyl acetate 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																0
																0
	2676	29153980	Para tertiary butyl cyclohexyl acetate		7.5											0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ile of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2677	29153991	Methyl cyclohexyl acetate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2678 2679	29153992 29153999	Ethylene glycol mono ethyl ether acetate Other Esters of acetic acid	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2680	29154010	Monochloroacetic acid, their salts and esters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2681	29154020	Dichloroacetic acid, their salts and esters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2682	29154030	Trichloroacetic acid, their salts and esters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2683	29155000	Propionic acid, its salts and esters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2684 2685	29156010 29156020	Butanoic acids, their salts and esters Pentanoic acids, their salts and esters	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2686	29157010	Palmitic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2687	29157020	Stearic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2688	29157030	Glycerol monostearate	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2689	29157040	H.C.O.Fatty acid (including 12-hydroxy stearic acid)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2690	29157050	D.C.O. Fatty acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2691 2692	29157090 29159010	Other salts and esters of Palmitic acid, stearic acid Acetyl chloride	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2693	29159040	Pivaloyl chloride	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2694	29159050	N-valeryl chloride	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2695	29159060	N-octanoyl chloride	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2696	29159070	Neodecanoyl chloride	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2697	29159091	Hexoic acid (caproic acid)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2698 2699	29159092 29159093	Octoic acid (caprylic acid) Tri fluoro acetic acid	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2700	29159093	Ethyl difluoro acetate	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2701	29159095	Ethyl trifluoro acetate	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other saturated acyclic monocarboxylic acids and their													
2702	29159099	anhydrides, halides, peroxides and peroxyacids; their	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		halogenated, sulphated, nitrated or nitrosated derivatives													
2703	29161100	Acrylic acid and its salts	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2704 2705	29161210 29161290	Butyl acrylate Other Esters of acrylic acid	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2705	29161290	Methacrylic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2707	29161320	Salts of methacrylic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2708	29161400	Esters of methacrylic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2709	29161510	Oleic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2710	29161590	Other salts and esters of Oleic, linoleic or linolenic acids	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2711 2712	29161600 29161910	Binapacryl(ISO) Undecylenic acid	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2713	29161910	Bismuth compounds of unsaturated acyclic monoacids	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2714	29161930	Potassium compounds of unsaturated acyclic monoacids	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2715	29161940	Sodium compounds of unsaturated acyclic monoacids	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Esters of unsaturated acyclic monoacids not elsewhere													
2716	29161950	specified	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2717	29161960	Sorbic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2718	29161970	Erucic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2719	29161990	Other Unsaturated acyclic monocarboxylic acids, their anhydrides, halides, peroxides, peroxyacids - their derivatives	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2720	29162010	D. V. acid chloride/cypermethric acid chloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0704	00400000	Other Cyclanic, cyclenic or cycloterpenic monocarboxylic acids,	40	7.5	T	•						•	0		
2721	29162090	their anhydrides, halides, peroxides, peroxyacids and their derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2722	20162110	Benzoic acid	10	7.5	TED over 10 veers	7	6.5	6	<i></i>	-	4	3	2	1	0
2722	29163110	Delizoic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years		6.5	0	5.5	5	4	3		1	0
2723	29163120	Benzyl benzoate	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2724	29163130	Methyl benzoate	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2725	29163140	Sodium benzoate	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2726	29163150	Benzocaine (ethylpara-amino benzoate)	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2727	29163160	Orthochloro benzoic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2728	29163190	Other salts and esters of benzoic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2729	29163200	Benzoyl peroxide and benzoyl chloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2730	29163400	Phenylacetic acid and its salts	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years		6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2731	29163910	Cinnamic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
					,		1		l	l	l	l			1

Big			T	Standard		Tariff Modality				Schadi	ule of Tariff P	ata Concassi	ione (%)			
2000 2000	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
273 2010000 Control money common 10	2732	29163920	Bismuth compounds of aromatic monoacids		7.5											
2715 2015/09	2733	29163930	Potassium compounds of aromatic monoacids	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
275 2915000 Debroomers and clorated 10 7.5 TEF from 10 years 7.	2734	29163940	Sodium compounds of aromatic monoacids	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
Process Proc	2735	29163950	Esters of aromatic monoacids not elsewhere specified	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
977 97 99 6600 Barbosia, promposits 90 7.5 FFF cost 1 years 77 6.5 6 0 5.5 6 4 3 7 1 1 0 0 1 5 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	2736	29163960	Dichlorophenyl acetyl chloride	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2792 20711790 Calum coalese 10 75 TEP 10 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			peroxides, peroxyacids and their derivatives												•	
2761 2677130 Borount accesses 10 7.5 TEC 10 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
2471 29717160 Dempty colorable 15 7.5 TEL 8 0 0 8 0 0 0 0 0 0										-						
2742 2971190 Celer and serve enters of Charlet and Serve																
2474 29/17/200 Address case and extension 10											_					
2474 2971730 Sebesco Acid 10 7.5 TED 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
2474 2971790 Cites east and costen of Aspectant State (1 o. 1) 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
2474 29171400 Makes carbridge																
247190 Makins and 10																
2744 29171920 Maione and 10 7.5 TEP over 10 years 7 6.5 6 6.5 5 4 3 2 1 0	2/46	29171400	ivialeic annydride	10	7.5	151	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U
2744 29171900 Succeile said 10 7.5 TEP over 10 years 7 6.5 6 5.5 5 4 3 2 1 0	2747	29171910	Maleic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2750 29171040 Ferrous furnisate 10 7.5 TEP over 10 years 7 6.5 6 6.5 5 4 3 2 1 0	2748	29171920	Malonic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2911 2911 1950 Euranic acid 10 7.5 TEP over 10 years 7 6.5 6 5.5 5 4 3 2 1 0	2749	29171930	Succinic acid	10	7.5	· ·	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	<u> </u>		1	0
2752 29171980 Baconic acid 10 7.5 TEP over 10 years 7 6.5 6 5.5 6 4 3 2 1 0	2750	29171940	Ferrous fumarate	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2871/970 Ethoxy methylene malorate, diethyl malorate 10 7.5 TEP over 10 years 7 6.5 6 5.5 5 4 3 2 1 0	2751	29171950	Fumaric acid	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
Part	2752	29171960	Itaconic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2775 2917300 Control properties 10 7.5 TEP over 10 years 7 6.5 6 5.5 5 4 3 2 1 0	2753	29171970		10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2775 29172000 2917300 Diocyl orthophthalates 10 7.5 TEP over 10 years 7 6.5 6 5.5 5 4 3 2 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2754	29171990	peroxides, peroxyacids and their derivatives	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
2767 29173300 Dinory or didecyl orthophthalates	2755	29172000	anhydrides, halides, peroxides, peroxyacids and their	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
27758 29173400 Other esters of orthophthalic acid 10						-										
2779 29173500 Phthalic anthydride																
2776 29173900 Terephthalic acid and its salts 10 5 TEP over 5 years 4 3 2 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
2761 29173910 Dimethy Iteraphtalate 10 5 TEP over 5 years 4 3 2 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0										0						
27762 29173910 Olbuty phthalate 10										1						
2763 29173920 Dicctyl phthalate 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0										1						
2764 29173930 Phthalic acid 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
2765 29173940 Dimethyl phthalate 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
2766 29173950 Trimellitic Anhydride					_		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·									
29173960			, ,											-		
2768 29173990 Other Aromatic polycarboxylic acids, their anhydrides, halides, peroxides, peroxyacids and their derivatives 10							· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·								-	
2770 29181120 Calcium lactate 10 7.5 TEI 0 <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td>Other Aromatic polycarboxylic acids, their anhydrides, halides, peroxides, peroxyacids</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>			Other Aromatic polycarboxylic acids, their anhydrides, halides, peroxides, peroxyacids													
2771 29181190 Other salts and esters of Lactic acid 10 7.5 TEI 0	2769	29181110	Lactic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2771 29181190 Other salts and esters of Lactic acid 10 7.5 TEI 0	2770	29181120	Calcium lactate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2772 29181200 Tetraric acid 10 7.5 TEI 0	2771	29181190		10		TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2774 29181320 Metroprolol tartrate 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 2775 29181390 Other Salts and esters of tartaric acid 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0				10			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2775 29181390 Other Salts and esters of tartaric acid 10 7.5 TEP over 5 years 7 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 2776 29181400 Citric acid 10 7.5 TEI 0	2773	29181310	Potassium bitartrate	10		TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2776 29181400 Citric acid 10 7.5 TEI 0 </td <td>2774</td> <td></td> <td>Metroprolol tartrate</td> <td>10</td> <td>7.5</td> <td></td> <td>7</td> <td>6</td> <td>4</td> <td>2</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td>	2774		Metroprolol tartrate	10	7.5		7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2777 29181510 Potassium citrate 10 7.5 TEI 0 <	2775	29181390	Other Salts and esters of tartaric acid			TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2778 29181520 Sodium citrate 10 7.5 TEI 0		29181400	Citric acid	10			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2779 29181530 Bismuth citrate 10 7.5 TEI 0 <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td></th<>							0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2780 29181540 Disodium hydrogen citrate 10 7.5 TEI 0																
2781 29181550 Ferric ammonium citrate 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
										0	0				0	
2782 29181590 Other salts and esters of citric acid 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
	2782	29181590	Other salts and esters of citric acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

2783 2784 2785 2786 2787 2788 2789 2790	29181610 29181620 29181690 29181700 29181800	Description Calcium gluconate Ferrous gluconate	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%) 7.5	Tariff Modality Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	ate Concessi Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2784 2785 2786 2787 2788 2789	29181620 29181690 29181700	Ferrous gluconate		7.5		-									
2785 2786 2787 2788 2789	29181690 29181700				TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2786 2787 2788 2789	29181700		10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2787 2788 2789		Other salts and esters Gluconic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2788 2789	29181800	2, 2-Diphenyl-2-hydroxyacetic acid (benzilic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2789		Chlorobenzilate(ISO)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	29181910	Benzene acetic acid, alpha-hydroxy-alpha-phenyl-	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2790 I	29181920	Cholic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	29181930	Ricinoleic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other Carboxylic acids with alcohol function, but without other													
2791	29181990	oxygen function, their	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		anhydrides, halides, peroxides, peroxyacids and their													
2792	29182110	derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2792		Salicylic acid				0	0		0	0	0		0	0	
2793	29182120 29182190	Sodium salicylate	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2794	29182190	Other salts of Salicylic acid O-Acetylsalicylic acid, its salts and esters	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2796	29182310	Methyl salicylate	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2796	29182320	Amino salicylate	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2798	29182330	Salicylamide	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2799	29182340	Benzyl Salicylate	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2800	29182390	Other esters of salicylic acid and their salts	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2801	29182910	Gallic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2802	29182920	Beta hydroxy napthoic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2803	29182930	Propyl gallate	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2000	20102000	Other Carboxylic acids with phenol function but without other	10	7.0	TET OVER 0 years	· '	- ŭ	7			- u	Ů		Ů	
2804	29182990	oxygen function, their anhydrides, halides, peroxides,	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2001	20102000	peroxyacids and their derivatives		7.0	12. 010. 0 700.0		Ü		_	ŭ	Ů	ŭ	ŭ	ŭ	
2805	29183010	Levulinic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2806	29183020	Ethyl aceto acetate (acetoacetic ester)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2807	29183030	Nalidixic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2808	29183040	Methyl aceto acetate	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2809	29183050	Fluro benzoyl butyric acid	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other Carboxylic acids with aldehyde or ketone function but		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			-				-			-	-
2810	29183090	without other oxygen function, their anhydrides, halides,	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		peroxides, peroxyacids and their derivatives			,	·	_	·	_		_	-		_	· ·
		2,4,5-T(ISO)(2,4,5-trichlorophenoxyacetic acid),its salt and													
2811	29189100	esters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2812	29189910	Sodium phenoxy acetate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2813	29189920	Methyl (E)-2-[2-(chloro methyl) phenyl]-3-methoxyacrylate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other Carboxylic acids with additional oxygen function and their													
2814	29189990	anhydrides, halides; their halogenated, sulphonated, nitrated or	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		nitrosated derivatives													
2815	29191000	Tris(2,3-dibromopropy) phosphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2816	29199010	Glycerophosphoric acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2817	29199020	Calcium glycerophosphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2818	29199030	Iron glycerophosphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2819	29199040	Sodium glycerophosphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2820	29199050	Tricresyl phosphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2821	29199090	Other Phosphoric esters and their salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2021	23133030		10	1.0	151	0	<u> </u>	J	J	J	J	J	<u> </u>		J
2822	29201100	Parathion(ISO) and parathion-methyl(ISO)(methylparathion)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2022	20201100	araunon(100) and paraunon-methyl(100)(methylparaunon)	10	1.0	151	U		J	J	J	J	J	J	J	U
		Thiophosphoric esters (phosphorothioates) and their salts; their													1
2823	29201920	halogenated, sulphonated, nitrated or nitorosated derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		•													
. [·	Other Thiophosphoric esters (phosphorothioates) and their				<u> </u>	_	<u> </u>			<u> </u>		· <u> </u>	<u> </u>	1 7
2824	29201990	salts; their halogenated,	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		sulphonated, nitrated or nitrosated derivatives													oxdot
2825	29202100	Dimethyl phosphite	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2826	29202200	Diethyl phosphite	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2827	29202300	Trimethyl phosphite	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2828	29202400	Triethyl phosphite	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2829	29202910	Dimethyl sulphate	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2830	29202920	Diethyl sulphate	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2831	29202930	Tris (2, 3 Dibromopropyl) phosphate	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other Phosphite esters and their salts; their halogenated,					_							_	1
2832	29202990	sulphonated, nitrated or nitrosated	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
	000000000	derivatives		- -	TED -										\vdash
2833	29203000	Endosulfan (ISO)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	U	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schod	ule of Tariff P	ate Concess	ione (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2834	29209000	Other esters of inorganic acids of non-metals (excluding esters of hydrogen halides) and their salts; their halogenated sulphunated, nitrated or nitrosated derivatives	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2835	29211110	Dimethyl formide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2836	29211190	Other Acyclic monoamines and their derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2837	29211200	2-(N, N-Dimethylamino)ethylchloride hydrochloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2838	29211300	2-(N, N-Diethylamino)ethylchloride hydrochloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2839	29211400	2-(N, N-Diisopropylamino)ethylchloride hydrochloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2840	29211910	2-Chloro N, N-Diisopropyl ethylamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2841	29211920	2-Chloro N, N-Dimethyl ethanamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2842 2843	29211990 29212100	Other Methylamine, di- or trimethylamine and their salts Ethylenediamine and its salts	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2844	29212100	Hexamethylenediamine and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2845	29212910	Hexamethylene tetramine (hexamine) not put up as fuel or medicament	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2846	29212920	Trimethylene triniframine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2847	29212990	Other Acyclic polyamines and their derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2848	29213010	Cyclohexylamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2849	29213090	Other Cyclanic, cyclenic or cycloterpenic mono or polyamines, and their derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2850	29214110	Aniline	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2851	29214120	Aniline hydrochloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2852	29214190	Other salts of Aniline	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2853	29214211	Para chloroaniline	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2854 2855	29214212 29214213	Ortho chloro paranitroaniline Dichloroaniline	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2856	29214213	2,6-dichloro paranitroaniline	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2857	29214215	2 - 4 - 5 trichloroaniline	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2858	29214221	N-benzyl-N-ethylaniline	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2859	29214222	N,N-diethylaniline	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2860	29214223	N,N-dimethylaniline	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2861 2862	29214224 29214225	N-ethyl aniline Meta nitroaniline	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2863	29214226	Para nitroaniline br> 2-amino 3,5 xylne sulphonic acid, benzyl ethyl aniline sulphuric acid, metanilinc acid (meta amino benzene sulphonic acid), Sulphanilic acid (para aminobenzene sulphonic acid), Sulphanilic acid (para aminobenzene sulphonic acid para aniline sulphonic acid), Ethyl hydroxy ethylaniline, Methyl dopa (1-alpha Methyl-3, 4-dihydroxyhenylaniline):	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2864	29214231	2-amino 3,5 xylne sulphonic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2865	29214232	Benzyl ethyl aniline sulphonic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2866	29214233	Metanillic acid (meta amino benzene sulphonic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2867	29214234	Sulphanillic acid (para aminobenzene sulphonic acid para aniline sulphonic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2868	29214235	Ethyl hydroxy ethylaniline	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2869 2870	29214236 29214290	Methyl dopa (1-alpha methyl-3, 4-dihydroxyphenylaniline) Other Aniline derivatives and their salts	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2870	29214290	N,N-diethyl toluidine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2872	29214310	N,N-dimethyl toluidine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2873	29214330	Ortho toluidine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2874	29214340	Meta toluidine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2875	29214350	Para toluidine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2876	29214360	2-Chloro-5-toluidine-4-sulphonic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2877	29214370	2-Chloro-4-toluidine-5-sulphonic acid(sodium salt) 4-Toluidine-3-sulphonic acid	10	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2878 2879	29214380 29214390	Other salts and derivatives of Toluidines	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2880	29214390	Diphenylamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2881	29214490	Other salts and derivatives of Diphenylamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2882	29214511	Alpha naphthylamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2883	29214512	Phenyl alpha naphthylamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2884	29214513	Phenyl beta naphthylamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2885	29214514	Amino F-acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2886 2887	29214515 29214516	Aminolineli-R-acid Sodium naphthionate	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2888	29214516	Bronner's acid (2-naphthylamine-6-sulphonic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2889	29214522	Cleve's acid(1-naphthylamine-6-sulphonic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2890	29214523	Epsilon acid (1-naphthylamine-3,8-disulphonic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2891	29214524	Koch's acid (1-naphthylamine-3,6,8-trisulphonic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2892	29214525	Laurent's acid (1-naphthylamine-5-sulphonic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Cahadi	ula of Tariff D	ata Canassa	iana (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	ate Concess Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2893	29214526	Tobias acid (2-naphthylamine-1-sulphonic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2894	29214531	Naphthionic acid (1-naphthylamine-4-sulphonic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2005					TEI	0	0	0	0	0		0	0	0	
2895	29214532	Para tolyl peri acid (para tolyl-1-naphthylamine-8-sulphonic acid)	10	7.5	IEI	U	U	U	U	0	0	Ü	Ü	0	0
2896	29214533	Phenyl peri acid (phenyl-1-naphthylamine-8-sulphonic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2000	20214000		10	7.0	,	Ů	Ů	Ů	Ů	Ů	Ů	Ů	Ů		ŭ
2007	00044500	Other 1-Naphthylamine (alpha-naphthylamine), 2-Naphthylamine	40	7.5	TE:										
2897	29214590	(betanaph thylamine) and their	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		derivatives; salts thereof										+			
		Amfetamine (INN),benzfetamine-Dexamfetamine (INN),etilamfetamine(INN)Fencamfamin(INN),Lefetamine(INN),													
2898	29214600	Levamfetamine(INN),mefenorex(INN) and phentermine(INN);	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		salts thereof													
2899	29214910	Xylidines	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2900	29214920	Para cumidine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2004	0004 4000		40		TEL					0	0		0	0	
2901	29214990	Other Aromatic monoamines and their derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2902	29215110	O-phenylenediamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2903	29215120	M-phenylenediamine (m-di aminobenzene	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2904	29215130	P-phenylenediamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2905	29215140	O-diaminotoluene	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2906	29215150	M-diaminotoluene	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2907 2908	29215160 29215170	P-diaminotoluene	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2908	29215170	Para-amino acetanilide Meta toluylene diamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other o-, m-, p-Phenylenediamine, diaminotoluenes, and their													
2910	29215190	derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2911	29215910	Benzidine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2912	29215920	Benzidine dihydrochloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2913	29215930	3,3 dichlorobenzidine dihydrochloride sulphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2914	29215940	Diaminostilbene 2,2-disulphonic acid (Dasda)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2915	29215990	Other Aromatic polyamines and their derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
						·		·	-	-		_		-	
2916	29221110	Monoethanolamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2917	29221190	Other salts of Monoethanolamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2918	29221200	Diethanolamine and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2919 2920	29221400 29221500	Dextropropoxyphene (INN) and its salts Triethanolamine	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2921	29221600	Diethanolammonium perfluorooctane sulphonate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2922	29221710	Methyldiethanolamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2923	29221720	Ethyldiethanolamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2924	29221800	2-(N, N-Diisopropylamino) ethanol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2925	29221910	Di-ethyl amino ethanethiol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other Amino-alcohols, other than those containing more than													
2926	29221990	one kind of oxygen function, their	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0007	00000440	ethers and esters; salts thereof	40		751					_	_				
2927	29222110	Amino-g-acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2928 2929	29222120 29222130	Amino-j-acid 1-amino-2-naphthol-4-sulphonic acid	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2929	29222130	Gamma acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2931	29222150	J acid (2-amino-5-naphthol-7-sulphonic acid)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2932	29222160	H acid	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2933	29222170	Ortho phenyl sulphonyl H-acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2934	29222180	Chicago acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2935	29222190		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other Aminohydroxynaphthalene sulphonic acids and their salts					U		U	U		U		U	
2936	29222911	2-amino 4-nitrophenol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2937	29222912	Meta aminophenol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2938	29222913	Para aminophenol	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2939	29222914	Meta diethyl amino-phenol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2940 2941	29222921 29222922	2-amino-1-phenol-4-sulphonic acid	10	7.5	TEI EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
		6-nitro-0-aminophenol-4-sulphonic acid Phenyl gamma acid (phenyl 2-amino-naphthol 1-6-sulphonic	10	7.5											
2942	29222923	acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
				_								1	1		
2943		Phenyl J acid (phenyl-2-amino-8 naphthol 1-7-sulphonic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	29222924	Prierry 3 acid (prierry-2-amino-6 napritrior 1-7-sulprioriic acid)						!				+			+
		S acid, peri acid (1-amino-8-naphthol 1-4-4-sulphoxinic acid, 1-		= -							_	_	_		1
2944	29222924	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2944 2945		S acid, peri acid (1-amino-8-naphthol 1-4-4-sulphoxinic acid, 1-	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2945 2946	29222925 29222926 29222931	S acid, peri acid (1-amino-8-naphthol 1-4-4-sulphoxinic acid, 1- naphthylamine-8-sulphonic acid) Meta-phenylene diamine-4-sulphonic acid N-methyl-para-aminophenol sulphate (motol)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2945	29222925 29222926	S acid, peri acid (1-amino-8-naphthol 1-4-4-sulphoxinic acid, 1- naphthylamine-8-sulphonic acid) Meta-phenylene diamine-4-sulphonic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

	ı		10		I T ''' 11 I I''							400			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concessi				
2949	29222934	Para cresidine	Rate (%)	7.5	Offered TEI	Year 1 0	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5 0	Year 6	Year 7 0	Year 8	Year 9 0	Year 10
2950	29222935	Picramic acid (T-grade)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2951	29222936	Para cresidine ortho sulphonic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		·													
2952	29222990	Other Amino-naphthols and other amino-phenols, other than those containing more than one	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2952	29222990	kind of oxygen function, their ethers and esters; salts thereof	10	7.5	151	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	0
		**													
2953	29223100	Amfepramone(INN),methadone(INN) and	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2000	20220100	normethadone(INN);salts thereof				Ů	Ů	, i	Ů		Ů	Ů	ŭ	Ů	
0054		Other Amino-aldehydes, amino-ketones and aminoquinones,	40	7.5	TE:							0			
2954	29223900	other than those containing more	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2055	20224100	than one kind of oxygen function; salts thereof Lysine and its esters: salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
2955 2956	29224100 29224210	Glutamic acid	10	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2957	29224210	Monosodium glutamate (aginamoto)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2958	29224290	Other salts of Glutamic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2959	29224300	Anthranilic acid and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2960	29224400	Tilidine (INN) and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2961	29224910	Amino acetic acid (glycine)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2962	29224920	N-methyl taurine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other Amino-acids, other than those containing more than one		_		I	l _	I _	_	l		I	l	l	1 1
2963	29224990	kind of oxygen function, and their	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
0000	0000	esters; salts thereof													
2964	29225011	Para-amino-salicylic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2965	29225012	Methyl anthranilate	10 10	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2966 2967	29225013 29225014	Procaine hydrochloride Amino anisic acid anilide	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2901	29223014	L-tyrosine (p-hydroxyphenyl amine) br> Frusemide, aminodial,	10			U		U	U	U	U		U	U	-
2968	29225015	N-accetyl anthranilic acid, domperidone:	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2969	29225021	Frusemide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2970	29225022	Aminodial	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2971	29225023	N-acetyl anthranilic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2972	29225024	Domperidone	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2973	29225090	Other Amino-alcohol-phenols, amino-acid-phenols and other	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		amino-compounds with oxygen function													
2974	29231000	Choline and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2975	29232010	Lecithins	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2976	29232090	Other phosphoaminolipids	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2977 2978	29233000 29234000	Tetraethylammonium perfluorooctane sulphonate Didecyldimethylammonium perfluorooctane sulphonate	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2910	29234000		10	7.5	161	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	
2979	29239000	Other quaternary ammonium salts and hydtoxides; lecithins and	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
20.0	2020000	other phosphoaminolipids, whether or not chemically defined				Ü	Ů	Ü	· ·	Ü	Ü	Ü	ľ	Ů	
2980	29241100	Meprobamate (INN)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0004	00044000	Fluoroacetamide(ISO),monocrotophos(ISO) and	40		TEI		0	0	0	0		_	0	0	_
2981	29241200	phosphamidon(ISO)	10	7.5	IEI	0	0	0	Ü	Ü	0	0	U	0	0
2982	29241900	Others Acyclic amides (including acyclic carbamates) and their	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		derivatives; salts thereof							-	•	-		-	-	
2983	29242110	Diethyl diphenyl urea	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2984	29242120	Dimethyl diphenyl urea (zentralin)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2985	29242130	Parachloro benzene sulphonyl urea	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2986	29242190	Other Ureines and their derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0			0	0		0		0	0
2987	29242300	2-Acetamidobenzoic acid (N-acetylanthranilic acid) and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2988	29242400	Ethinamate (INN)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2989	29242500	Alachlor (ISO)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2990	29242910	Acetanilide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2991	29242920	Aceto acetanilide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2992	29242930	Aceto acetic ortho chloranilide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2993	29242940	Aceto acetic para chloranilide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2994	29242950	Phenyl acetamide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2995	29242960	Pyrazinamide (pyrazine carboxamide)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2996	29242990	Other Cyclic amides (including cyclic carbamates) and their	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		derivatives; salts thereof											-		
2997 2998	29251100 29251200	Saccharin and its salts Glutethimide (INN)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2998	29251200	Other Imides and their derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
					ĺ										
3000	29252100	Mines and their derivatives;salts thereof:Chlorodimeform(ISO)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3001	29252910	Guanidine nitrate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other Carboxymide- function compounds (including Saccharin			ĺ	0				0			0		
3002	29252990	and its salts) and imine-function compounds	10	7.5	TEI	U	0	0	0	U	0	0	U	0	0

O. N.	11000	D 1.0	Standard	F((,() B , (0))	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3003	29261000	Acrylonitrile	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3004	29262000	I-Cyanoguanidine (dicyandiamide)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3005	29263000	Fenproporex (INN) and its salts methadone (INN) intermediate (4-cyano-2-Dimethy lamino-4, 4-diphenylbutane)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3006	29264000	Alpha-phenylacetoacetonitrile	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3007	29269000	Other Nitrile-function compounds	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3008	29270010	Para amino-azo-benzene	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3009	29270090	Other Diazo-, azo- or azoxy- compounds	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3010 3011	29280010 29280090	Isoniazid Other Organic derivatives of hydrazine or of hydroxylamine	10	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3012	29291010	Phenyl isocyanate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3013	29291020	Toluene di-isocyanate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3014	29291090	Other Isocyanates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3015	29299010	N,N-Diethylphosphoramidic dichloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3016	29299020	N,N-Diisopropylphosphoramidic dichloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3017	29299030	N,N-Dipropylphosphoramidic dichloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3018	29299040	N,N-Dimethylphosphoramidic dichloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3019	29299050	Diethyl N,N-Dimethylphosphoramidate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3020	29299060	Phosphoramidic acid, diethyl, dimethylester	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3021	29299090	Other compounds with other nitrogen function	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3022	29302000	Thiocarbamates and dithiocarbamates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3023	29303000	Thiuram mono-, di or tetrasulphides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3024 3025	29304000 29306000	Methionine 2-(N, N-Diethylamino)ethanethiol	10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEP over 10 years	7	0 6.5	6	0 5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3026	29307000	Bis(2-hydroxyethyl)sulfide (thiodiglycol (INN))	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3027	29308000	Aldicarb (ISO), captafol (ISO) and methamidophos (ISO)	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3028	29309010	Thiourea (sulphourea)	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3029	29309020	Calcium salts of methionine	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3030	29309030	Thio sulphonic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3031	29309040	L-cystine (alpha-amino beta-thiopropionic acid)-sulphur containing amino acid	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3032	29309050	Sulphinic acid	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3033	29309060	Sulphoxide	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3034	29309070	Mercaptan	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3035	29309080	Allyl isothiocyanate	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3036	29309091	Ethanol,2,2-thiobis-	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3037	29309092	Di-Methyl Amino ethanethiol	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3038	29309093	Di-Methyl Amino ethanethiol Hydrochloride	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3039	29309094	Diethyl amino ethanethiol	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3040	29309095	Di-ethyl Amino ethanethiol hydrochloride	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3041	29309096	O-Ethyl S-phenyl ethylphosphonothiolothionate kg. 10% - (fonofos) Phosphorothioic acid, S(2, (diathyl amino) ethyll O O-Diathyl	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3042	29309097	Phosphorothioic acid, S[2-(diethyl amino) ethyl] O,O-Diethyl ester	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3043	29309098	Dichloro diphenyl sulphone	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3044	29309099	Other organo-sulphur compounds	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3045	29311010	Tetra-methyl lead	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3046	29311020	Tetra-ethyl lead	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3047	29312000	Tributyltin compounds	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3048	29313100	Dimethyl methylphosphonate	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3049	29313200	Dimethyl propylphosphonate	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3050	29313300	Diethyl ethylphosphonate	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3051	29313400	Sodium 3-(trihydroxysilyl)propyl methylphosphonate	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3052	29313500	2, 4, 6-Tripropyl-1, 3, 5, 2, 4, 6-trioxatriphosphinane 2, 4, 6-trioxide	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3053	29313600	(5-Ethyl-2-methyl-2-oxido-1, 3, 2-dioxaphosphinan-5-yl)methyl methyl methylphosphonate	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3054	29313700	Bis[(5-ethyl-2-methyl-2-oxido-1, 3, 2-dioxaphosphinan-5-yl) methyl] methylphosphonate	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3055	29313800	Salt of methylphosphonic acid and (aminoiminomethyl)urea (1: 1)	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3056	29313900	Other organo-phosphorous derivatives	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3057	29319010	Organo arsenic compounds	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3058	29319090	Other organo-inorganic compounds	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
3059 3060	29321100 29321200	Tetrahydrofuran 2-Furaldehyde (furfuraldehyde)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3061	29321300	Furfuryl alcohol and tetrahydrofurfuryl alcohol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3062	29321400	Sucralose	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3063	29321910	Hydroxy dibenzfuran carboxylic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3064	29321990	Other Compounds containing an unfused furan ring (whether or not hydrogenated) in the structure	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3065	29322010	Coumarin, methylcoumarins and ethylcoumarins	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3066 3067	29322020 29322090	Phenolphthalein Other Lactones	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3068	29329100	Isosafrole	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3069	29329200	1-(1,3-Benzodioxol-5-yl) propan-2-one	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3070	29329300	Piperonal	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3071	29329400	Safrole	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3072 3073	29329500 29329910	Tetrahydrocannabinols (all isomers) Cineole	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3074	29329990	Other hetercyclic compounds with oxygen heteroatom (s) only	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3075	29331100	Phenazone (antipyrin) and its derivates	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3076 3077	29331910 29331920	3-carboxy (para sulpho-phenyl)-5 pyrazolone 1 (2,5 dichloro-4-sulpho phenyl)—3-methyl-5-pyrazolone	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3078	29331920	3-methyl-1(4-sulpho-O-toluyl-5-pyrazolone)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3079	29331940	Phenyl-methyl pyrazolone	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3080	29331950	1-phenyl-5-pyrazolone-3-carboxylic acid ethylester	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3081	29331960	1-(m-sulphophenyl)-3-pyrazolone	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3082	29331970	Analgin	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3083	29331980	Oxyphenbutazone	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3084	29331991	Fluoro-3-(difluoromethyl)-1-methyl-1h-pyrazole-4-carbonyl fluoride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3085 3086	29331999 29332100	Other Compounds containing an unfused pyrazole ring (whether or not hydrogenated) in the structure Hydantoin and its derivatives	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3086	29332100	Tinidazole	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3088	29332910	Metronidazole, metronidiazole benzoate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3089	29332930	Mebendazole	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3090	29332940	Dimetridazole	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3091	29332950	Albendazole	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3092	29332990	Other Compounds containing an unfused imidazole ring (whether or not hydrogenated) in the structure	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3093	29333100	Pyridine and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3094	29333200	Piperidine and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3095	29333300	Alfentanii (INN), anileridine(INN), bezitramide (INN), bromazepam (INN), difenoxin(INN), diphenoxylate (INN), dipipanone(INN), fentanyl (INN), keto bemidone (INN), methylphenidate (INN), pentazocine (INN), pethidine (INN), pethidine intermediate A, phencyclindine (INN) (PCP), phenoperdine (INN), pipradrol (INN), piritramide (INN), propiram (INN) and trimeperidine (INN); salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Ctondord		Tariff Modality				0-1	ule of Tariff R	-4- 0	: (0/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3096	29333911	Amino pyridine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3097	29333912	Alpha picoline (2-methyl pyridine)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3098	29333913	Gamma picoline (4-methyl pyridine)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3099	29333914	Chloropheniramine maleate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3100	29333915	Diphenoxylate hydrochloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3101	29333916	Beta picoline (3-methyl pyridine)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3102	29333918	Lutidine (Dimethyl Pyridine)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3103	29333919	Other derivatives of pyridine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3104	29333920	Piperidine and its derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3105	29333930	1-Azabicyclo (2.2.2.) octan-3-ol or Quinuclidine-3-ol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3106	29333940	Benzene acetic acid, alpha -hydroxy- alpha-phenyl, 1- azabicyclo-azabicyclo [2.2.2.] oct-3-yl ester	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3107	29333990	Other Compounds containg an unfused pyridine ring (whether or not hydrogenated) in the structure	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3108	29334100	Levorphanol (INN) and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0.00	20001100	Other Compounds containing in the structure a quinoline or		7.0		- ŭ	, ,		- ŭ	Ů	Ů		, i	, i	
3109	29334900	isoquinoline ring-system (whether or not hydrogenated), not further fused	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3110	29335200	Malonylurea (barbituric acid) and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3111	29335300	Allobarbital (INN), amobarbital (INN), barbital (INN), butalbital (INN), butobarbital (INN), cyclobarbital (INN), methylphenobarbital (INN), pentobarbital (INN), secutabarbital (INN), secobarbital (INN), and vinylbital (INN); salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3112	29335400	Other derivatives of malonylurea (barbituric acid); salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3113	29335500	Loprazolam (INN), mecloqualone (INN), methaqualone (INN) and zipeprol (INN); salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3114	29335910	Aminophylline (cordophylin)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3115	29335920	Trimethoprim	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3116	29335930	Diethyl carbamazine citrate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3117	29335940	1-Amino-4-Methyl piperazine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3118	29335990	Other - Compounds containing a pyrimidine ring (whether or not hydrogenated) or piperazine ring in the structure	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3119	29336100	Melamine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3120	29336910	Cyanuric acid and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3121	29336920	4-[4,6-bis(2,4-dimethylphenyl)-1,3,5-triazine-2-yl]-1,3- benzenediol	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3122	29336930	Tris(2-hydroxyethyl) isocyanurate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3123	29336940	Ethylhexyltriazone	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3124	29336950	2,4,6-tri(2,4-dyhydroxyl-3-methylphenyl)-1,3,5-triazine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3125	29336990	Other Compounds containing an unfused triazine ring (whether or not hydrogenated) in the structure	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3126	29337100	6-Hexanelactam (epsilon-caprolactam)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3127	29337200	Clobazam (INN) and methyprylon (INN)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3128	29337910	N-methyl-2-pyrrolidone	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3129	29337920	N-ethyl-2-pyrrolidone	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3130	29337990	Other Lactams Alprazolam (INN), camazepam (INN) chloridiazepoxide (INN), clonazepam (INN), clorazepate, delorazepam (INN), diazepam	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3131	29339100	(INN), estazolam (INN), ethyl loflazepate (INN),fludiazepam (INN), flunitrazepam (INN) flurazepam (INN), halazepam (INN), lorazepam (INN), lorametazepam (INN)/mazindol (INN),	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3132	29339200	Azinphos-methyl (ISO)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3133	29339910	Imidazo pyridine methyl amine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3134	29339990	Other heterocyclic compounds with nitrogen hetero-atom(s) only	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3135	29341000	Compounds containing an unfused thiazole ring (whether or not hydrogenated) in the structure	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3136	29342000	Compounds containing in the structure a benzothiazole ring- system (whether or not hydrogenated) not further fused	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3137	29343000	Compounds containing in the structure a phenothiazine ring- system (whether or not hydrogenated) not further fused br> Other:	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3138	29349100	Aminorex (INN), brotizolam (INN), clotiazepam (INN), cloxazolam (INN), dextromoramide (INN), haloxazolam (INN), ketazolam (INN), mesocarb (INN), oxazolam (INN), pemoline (INN), phendimetrazine (INN), phenmetrazine (INN) and sufentanii (INN); salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3139	29349910	Chloro thiophene-2-carboxylic acid	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3140	29349920	Morpholine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3141	29349990	Other nucleic acids and their salts; whether or not chemically defined	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3142	29351000	N-Methylperfluorooctane sulphonamide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3143	29352000	N-Ethylperfluorooctane sulphonamide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3144	29353000	N-Ethyl-N-(2-hydroxyethyl) perfluorooctane sulphonamide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3145	29354000	N-(2-Hydroxyethyl)-N-methylperfluorooctane sulphonamide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3146	29355000	Other perfluorooctane sulphonamides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3147	29359011	Sulphamethoxazole	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3148	29359012	Sulphafurazole	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3149 3150	29359013 29359014	Sulphadiazine Sulphadimidine	10	7.5 7.5	EXC TEI	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0
3151	29359014	Sulphacetamide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3152	29359021	Sulphamethoxypyridarine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3153	29359022	Sulphamethiazole	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3154	29359023	Sulphamoxole	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3155	29359024	Sulphamide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3156	29359090	Other sulphonamides	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3157 3158	29362100 29362210	Vitamins A and their derivatives	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EVC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EVC	0 EXC	0 EVC	0 EXC	0 EXC
3158	29362210	Vitamin B1 (Thiamine (INN), Aneurine) and its salts Other derivatives of Vitamin B1	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	EXC 0	0	0	EXC 0	0	EXC 0	0	0
3160	29362290	Vitamin B2 (Riboflavin(INN), lactoflavin) & its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3161	29362390	Other derivatives of Vitamin B2	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3162	29362400	D- or DL-Pantothenic acid (Vitamin B3 or Vitamin B5) and its derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3163	29362500	Vitamin B6 and its derivatives	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3164	29362610	Vitamin B12 (Cyanocobalamin (INN))	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3165	29362690	Other derivatives of Vitamin B12	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3166	29362700	Vitamin C (Ascorbic acid) and its derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3167	29362800	Vitamin E and its derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3168	29362910	Folic acid (Vitamin B9)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3169 3170	29362920	Nicotinic acid & nicotinamide (niacinamide/ niacine)	10	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3171	29362930 29362940	Vitamin K (menaphthonum BP) Vitamin D	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3172	29362950	Vitamin H (Biotin)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3173	29362990	Other vitamins and their derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3174	29369000	Other provitamins vitamins, including natural concentrates, and their derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3175	29371100	Somatotropin, its derivatives and structural analogues	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3176	29371200	Insulin and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3177	29371900	Other Polypeptide hormones, protein hormones and glycoprotein hormones, their dervatives and	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3178	29372100	structural analogues Cortisone, hydrocortisone, prednisone, (dehydrocortisone) and	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		prednisolone (dehydrocortisone)											-	-	
3179	29372200	Halogenated derivatives of corticosteroidal harmones	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3180 3181	29372300 29372900	Oestrogens and progestogens Other Steroidal hormones, their derivatives and structural	10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3182	29373100	analogues Epinephrine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3183	29375000	Prostaglandins, thromboxanes and leukotrienes, their derivatives and structural analogues	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3184	29379011	Epinethrine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3185	29379019	Other Catecholamine hormones,their derivatives and structural analogues	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3186	29379020	Amino-acid derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3187	29379090	Other Hormones	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3188	29381000	Rutoside (rutin) and its derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3189	29389010	Digoxin	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3190 3191	29389020 29389090	Digitalis Glycosides Other glycosides, natural or reproduced by synthesis and their	10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		salts, ethers and other derivatives Concentrates of poppy straw, buprenorphine (INN), codeine, dihydrocodeine (INN), ethylmorphine, etorphine (INN), heroin,													
3192	29391100	hydrocodone (INN), hydromorphone (INN), morphine, nicomorphine (INN), oxycodone (INN), oxymorphone (INN), pholcodine (INN), thebacon (INN) and thebaine; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	Rate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3193	29391900	Other Alkaloids of opium and their derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3194	29392010	Quinine alkaloids	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3195	29392020	Quinine hydrochloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3196	29392030	Quinine sulphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3197	29392040	Chloroquine phosphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3198	29392090	Other Alkaloid of cinchona and their derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3199 3200	29393000 29394110	Caffeine and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3200	29394110	Ephedrine alkaloids Ephedrine hydrochloride	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3202	29394120	Other salts of Ephedrine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3203	29394200	Pseudoephedrine (INN) and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3204	29394300	Cathine (INN) and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3205	29394400	Norephedrine and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3206	29394900	Other Ephedrines and their salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3207	29395100	Fenetylline (INN) and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3208	29395900	Other Theophylline and aminophylline(theophyllineethylenediamine) and their derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3209	29396110	Ergometrine (INN)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3210	29396190	Other salts of Ergometrine (INN)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3211	29396210	Ergotamine tartrate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3212	29396290	Other salts of Ergotamine (INN)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3213 3214	29396300 29396900	Lysergic acid and its salts Other - Alkaloids of rye ergot and their derivatives; salts thereof	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3215	29397100	Cocaine, ecgonine, levometamfetamine, metamfetamine (INN), metamfetamine racemate; salts, esters and other derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		thereof													ı
3216	29397910	Nicotine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3217	29397990	Other alkaloids of vegetal origin	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3218	29398000	Other alkaloids; their salts, ethers, esthers and other derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3219	29400000	Sugars, chemically pure, other than sucrose, lactose, maltose, glucose and fructose; sugar ethers, sugar acetals and sugar esters, and their salts, other than products of headings2937, 2938 or 2939	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3220	29411010	Penicillins & its salts (eg procaine penicillin, penicillin G- potassium)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3221	29411020	Ampicilline & its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3222	29411030	Amoxycilline & its salts	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3223	29411040	Cioxacilline & its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3224 3225	29411050 29411090	6-APA Other Penicillins and their derivative with a penicillanic acid	10 10	7.5 7.5	EXC TEI	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0
		structure; salts thereof													
3226 3227	29412010 29412090	Streptomycin Other Streptomycins and their derivatives, salts thereof	10 10	7.5 7.5	EXC TEI	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0
3227	29412090	Other Streptomycins and their derivatives, salts thereof Doxycycline & its salts	10	7.5 7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	0 EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3229	29413010	Tetracycline/oxytetra- cycline and their salts	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3230	29413090	Other Tetracyclines and their derivatives, salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3231	29414000	Chloramphenicol and its derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3232	29415000	Erythromycin and its derivatives; salts thereof	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3233	29419011	Rifampicin	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3234	29419012	3 Formyl Rifa S V(Rifa int)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3235	29419013	Rifa S/Rifa S Sodium (Rifaint)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3236	29419014	1-Amino-4-Methyl piperazine (Rifaint)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3237	29419019	Other salts of Rifampicin	10 10	7.5	TEI EXC	0	0 EXC	0 EXC	U	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EVO	0 EXC
3238 3239	29419020 29419030	Cephalexin & its salts Ciprofloxacine & its salts	10	7.5 7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3240	29419030	Gentamycin & its salts	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3241	29419050	Neomycin	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3242	29419060	Norfloxacin & its salts	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3243	29419090	Other Antibiotics	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3244	29420011	Cefadroxil & its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3245	29420012	Ibuprofane	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3246	29420013	Nifedipine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3247	29420014	Ranitidine	10	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3248 3249	29420015 29420016	Danes salt of D(-) phenyl glycine D(-) para hydroxy Dane's salts	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3249	29420016	Timolo maleate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
UZUU	4074UU4 I	TITIOIO TIAICAIC	10	ι.υ	, (E)					U		U	. 0		

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3251	29420022	Terbutoline sulphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3252	29420023	D(-) phenyl glycin chloride HCL (DPGCH)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3253	29420024	Imipramine HCI	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3254 3255	29420025 29420026	Amitryptyline HCI Cysteanune HCI	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	i e	Atenolol, propronalol br> Diloxanide furoate, Cimetidine,			ĺ					-			Ť		
3256	29420027	Oxyclozanide, Famotidine:	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3257	29420031	Diloxanide furoate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3258	29420032	Cimetidine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3259	29420033	Oxyclozanide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3260	29420034	Famotidine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3261 3262	29420090 30012010	Other organic compounds Liquid extracts of liver	10 10	7.5 10	EXC TEI	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0
3263	30012010	Liver extracts, dry	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3264	30012030	Snake Venom	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3265	30012090	Other Extracts of glands or other organs or of their secretions	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3266	30019010	Substances of human origin prepared for therapeutic/prophylactic uses	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3267	30019091	Heparin and its salts	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
			10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3268	30019099	Other substances prepared for therapeutic/prophylactic uses							_	-				-	
3269	30021100	Malaria diagnostic test kits	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3270	30021210	Antisera and other blood fractions For diphtheria	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3271 3272	30021220 30021230	Antisera and other blood fractions For tetanus Antisera and other blood fractions For rabies	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3273	30021230	Antisera and other blood fractions For rables Antisera and other blood fractions For snake venom	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3274	30021290	Other Antisera and other blood fractions	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Immunological products, unmixed, not put up in measured			ĺ					0			0		
3275	30021310	doses or in forms or packings for retail sale Immunological products, mixed, not put up in measured doses	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3276	30021410	or in forms or packings for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3277	30021500	Immunological products, put up in measured doses or in forms or packings for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3278	30021900	Other Immunological products, mixed, not put up in measured doses or in forms or packings for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3279	30022011	Single vaccines For Cholera and Typhoid	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3280	30022012	Single vaccines For Hepatitis	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3281	30022013	Single vaccines For Tetanus	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3282	30022014	Single vaccines For Polio	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3283	30022015	Single vaccines For tuberculosis	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3284	30022016	Single vaccines For rabies	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3285	30022017	Single vaccines For Japanese Encephalitis	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3286 3287	30022018 30022019	Single vaccines For whopping cough (pertusis) Other Vaccines for human medicine	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3288	30022013	Single vaccines For diphtheria, pertusis and tetanus (DPT)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3289	30022022	Single vaccines For diphtheria and tetanus (DT)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3290	30022023	Single vaccines For measles, mumps, and rubella(MMR)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3291	30022024	Single vaccines For typhoid-paratyphoid (TAB) or typhoid- paratyphoid-cholera (TABC)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3292	30022029	Other Mixed vaccines	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3293	30023000	Vaccines for veterinary medicine	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3294	30029010	Human blood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3295	30029020	Animal blood prepared for therapeutic, prophylactic or diagnostic uses	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3296	30029030	Cultures of microorganisms (excluding yeast)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3297	30029040	Toxins	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3298	30029090	Other Immunological and similar products	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3299	30031000	Medicaments Containing penicillins or derivatives thereof, with a penicillanic acid structure, or streptomycins or their derivatives	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3300	30032000	Other Medicaments containing antibiotics	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3301	30033100	Medicaments Containing insulin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3302	30033900	Other Medicaments containing hormones or other products of	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		heading 2937													
3303	30034100	Medicaments Containing ephedrine or its salts	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3304	30034200	Medicaments Containing pseudoephedrine (INN) or its salts	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3305	30034300	Medicaments Containing norephedrine or its salts	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3306	30034900	Other Medicaments containing alkaloids or derivatives thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3307	30036000	Other Medicaments containing antimalarial active principles described in Sub-heading Note 2 to this Chapter	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3308	30039011	Medicaments Of Ayurvedic System	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3309	30039012	Medicaments Of Unani systems	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3310	30039013	Medicaments Of Siddha system	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3311 3312	30039014 30039015	Medicaments Of Homoeopathic System	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3313	30039015	Medicaments Of bio-chemic system Menthol crystals	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3314	30039021	Milk of Magnesia	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3315	30039022	Bovine Albumin and drugs of animal origin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3316	30039031	Merbromine National Formulary XII (Mercurochrome)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3317	30039032	Calcium Sennoside	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3318	30039034	Anaesthetic agents used in human or veterinary medicine or surgery	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3319	30039035	Aluminium hydroxide gel	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3320	30039036	Ketamine NOT put up in measured doses or in forms or packings for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3321	30039090	Other Medicaments, NOT put up in measured doses or in forms or packings for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3322	30041010	Penicillins	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3323	30041020	Ampicillin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3324	30041030	Amoxycillin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3325	30041040	Becampicillin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3326	30041050	Cloxacillin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3327	30041060	Ampicillin and Cloxacillin combinations	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3328	30041070 30041090	Streptomycin Other Medicaments Containing penicillins or derivatives thereof, with a penicillanic acid structure, or streptomycins or their	10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3330	30042011	derivatives Cefazolin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3331	30042012	Cephalexin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3332	30042013	Ciprofloxacin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3333	30042014	Cefoxitin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3334	30042019	Other Cephalosporins and their derivatives	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3335	30042020	Sulfonamides and Cotrimoxazole	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3336	30042031	Norfloxacin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3337	30042032	Nalidixic acid	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3338	30042033	Ciprofloxacin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3339	30042034	Ofloxacin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3340	30042039	Other Fluoroquinolones	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3341 3342	30042041	Chlortetracycline	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3342	30042042 30042049	Oxytetracycline Other Tetracyclines	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3344	30042049	Chloramphenicol	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3345	30042050	Erythromycin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3346	30042062	Roxithromycin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3347	30042063	Clarithromycin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3348	30042064	Azithromycin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3349	30042069	Other Macrolide	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3350	30042070	Cefadoxyl	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3351	30042091	Isoniazid	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3352	30042092	Rifampicin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3353	30042093	Pyrazinamide	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3354	30042094	Ethambutol	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3355	30042095	Clindamycin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3356	30042096	Vancomycin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3357	30042097	Polymyxin B and Colistin Other Medicaments Containing antibiotics	10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3358	30042099		10	10		1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	0
3359	30043110	Other Medicaments Containing insulin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3361	30043190	Medicaments Containing corticosteroid hormones,their derivatives or structural analogues	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3362	30043911	Pituitary hormones	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3363	30043911	Prednisolone	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3364	30043913	Dexamethasone	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3365	30043914	Danazol	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3366	30043919	Other progestogen and oestogen group hormones	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3367	30043921	Gonadotrophins	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3368	30043922	Luteinising hormone	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		-													

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3369	30043990	Other Medicaments containing hormones or other products of heading 2937	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3370	30044100	Containing ephedrine or its salts	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3371	30044200	Containing pseudoephedrine (INN) or its salts	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3372	30044300	Containing norephedrine or its salts	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3373	30044910	Atropin and salts thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3374	30044920	Caffein and salts thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3375	30044930	Codeine and derivatives, with or without ephidrine hydrochloride	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3376	30044940	Ergot preparations, ergotamine and salts thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3377	30044950	Papavarine hydrochloride	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3378	30044960	Bromohexin and solbutamol	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3379	30044970	Theophylline and salts thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3380	30044990	Other Medicaments containing alkaloids or derivatives thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3381	30045010	Heamatinics and Erythropoyetin preperations	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3382	30045020	Preperations of minerals and their supplements	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3383	30045031	Preparations Of vitamin A	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3384	30045032	Preparations Of vitamin B1 and B2 and their salts thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3385	30045033	Preparations Of vitamin B9	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3386	30045034	Preparations Of vitamin B12	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3387	30045035	Preparations Of vitamin C	10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3388	30045036 30045037	Preparations Of vitamin D	10					0	0			0		0	
3389 3390	30045037	Preparations Of Vitamin E	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3390	30043039	Preparations Of Other Vitamins Other Medicaments containing vitamins or other products of	10		1	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	
3391	30045090	heading 2936	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3392	30046000	Other Medicaments containing antimalarial active principles described in Sub-heading Note 2 to this Chapter, put up for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3393	30049011	Medicaments Of Ayurvedic System put up for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3394	30049012	Medicaments Of Unani systems put up for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3395	30049013	Medicaments OF Siddha system put up for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3396	30049014	Medicaments Of Homoeopathic System put up for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3397	30049015	Medicaments Of Bio-chemic system put up for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3398	30049021	Anthelmintics and preperations thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3399	30049022	Metronidazole	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3400	30049023	Tinidazole	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3401	30049024	Secnidazole	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3402	30049025	Diloxamide Furoate	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3403	30049026	Sodium Stibogluconate	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3404	30049027	Pentamidine Other Anthologistics drugs, antiqueship and other antiprotogal	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3405	30049029	Other Anthelmintics drugs; antiamoebic and other antiprotozal drugs; antifungal drugs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3406	30049031	Promethazine, Chlorophenimiramine, Astemizole and Ceteirizine	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3407	30049032	Sodium bicarbonate, Magnesium hydroxide(Milk of Magnesia), Magnesium carbonate, Magnesium trisilicate, Aluminium hydroxide gel, Magaldarate and combinations thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3408	30049033	Cimetidine, Rantidine, Nizatidine and Roxatidine	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3409	30049034	Omeprazole and Lansoprazole	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3410	30049035	Dicyclomine, Metoclopramide and Dexamethasone and	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3410	30049035	Ondansetron Chenodiol and Ursodiol	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5-711	300-3000		.0	10	151		_ <u> </u>		_ <u> </u>	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			J	,	
3412	30049039	Other Antihistaminics drugs; antacids preparations; antiulcer drugs; antiemitics and other gastrointestinal drugs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3413	30049041	Cyclophosphamide	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3414		Methotrexate, 5-fluorouracil (5-FU) and Ftorafur	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3415	30049043	Bincristine and Vinblastine	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3416	30049044	Paclitaxel and Docetaxel	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3417	30049045	Etoposide	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3418	30049046	Actimycin D Dactinomycin and Doxorubicin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3419	30049047	L-Asparaginase, Cisplatin and Carboplatin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3420	30049048	Tamoxifen	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3421	30049049	Other Anticancer drugs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3422	30049051	Isoniazid	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3423 3424	30049052 30049053	Rifampin Pyrazimamide and Ethambutol	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3424	30049053	Streptomycin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
J+20	30043034	Out op to my off	10	10	1 - 1 - 1	U	U	U	U	v	U		J	J	U

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3426	30049055	Dapsone(DDS), Acedapsone(DADDS), Solopsone and Clofazimine	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3427	30049056	Chloroquine, Amodiaquine, Mefloquine, Quinine, Chloroguamamide, Pyrimethamine	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3428	30049057	Other Antitubercular drugs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3429	30049058	Other Antileprotic drugs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3430	30049059	Other Antimalarial drugs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3431	30049061	Analgin with or without other compounds such as paracetamol	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3432	30049062	Acetyl salicylic acid (Aspirin) and formulations thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3433	30049063	Ibuprofen with or without paracetamol or other compunds	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3434	30049064	Oxyphen butazone, Phenyl butazone and formulations thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3435	30049065	Indomethacin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3436	30049066	Mephenamic acid, dactofenac sodium, Piroxocam, Tenoxicam	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		and Meloxicam								-					
3437	30049067	Ketorolac, Nimesulide, Mabumetone and Nefopam	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3438	30049069	Other Nonsteroidal antiinflammatory, analgesics and antipyratic drugs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3439	30049071	Captopril, Enalapril, Lisimopril, Perimdopril and Ramipril	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3440	30049072	Verapamil, Nifedipine, Amlodipine and Lacidipine	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3441 3442	30049073 30049074	Losartam Propranolol, Metoprolol, Atenolol and Labetalol	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3443	30049074	Prazosin, Terazosin, Phentolamine and Phenoxybenzamime	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3444	30049076	Clonidine, Methyldopa	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3445	30049077	Hydralazine, Minoxidil and Diazoxide	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3446	30049079	Other Antihypertensive drugs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3447	30049081	Phenobarbitone, Memphobarbitone, Primidone, Phenytoin, Carbamazepine, Ethosuximide, Valporic acid(Sodium valporate), Diazepam, Lamotrigine, Gabapentin, Bigabatrin, Phenacemide, Trimethadione and Acetazolamide	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3448	30049082	Other Antiepileptic drugs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3449 3450	30049083 30049084	Sulpha drugs not elsewhere specified or included Preparations of Enzymes	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3451	30049085	Veterinary medicinal preparations, not for human use, not	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3452	30049086	elsewhere specified or included Oral rehydration salts	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3453	30049087	Antibacterial formulations, not elsewhere specified or included	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3454	30049088	Sedatives	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3454	30049089	Tranquilizers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Salbutamol, Terbutaline, Ephedrine, Salmeterol and Methyl													
3456	30049091	xanthimes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3457	30049092	Plasma expanders	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3458	30049093	Chloropheniramine Maleate, with or without other compounds	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		(excluding steriods and alkaloids)													
3459	30049094	Theophylline, Aminophylline and other Broncho dilators	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3460	30049095	Carcino-chenotherapeutic drugs not elsewhere specified or included	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3461	30049096	Ketamine, put up in measured doses or in forms or packings for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3462	30049099	Other Medicaments (excluding goods of heading 3002, 3005 or 3006), put up in measured doses or in forms or packings for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3463	30051010	Adhesive guaze	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3464 3465	30051020 30051090	Adhesive tape Other Adhesive dressings and other articles having an adhesive	10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		layer				-		-		-					
3466	30059010	Cotton wool, medicated	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3467 3468	30059020 30059030	Poultice of Kaolin Lint, medicated	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3469	30059030	Bandages	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3470	30059050	Burn therapy dressing soaked in protective gel	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3471	30059060	Micro pores surgical tapes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3472	30059070	Corn removers and callous removers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3473	30059090	Other articles impregnated or coated with pharmaceutical substances or put up in forms or packings for retail sale for medical, surgical, dental or veterinary purposes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3474	30061010	Sterile, surgical catgut and similar sterile suture materials(including sterile absorbable surgical or dental yarns) and sterile tissue adhesives for surgical would closure	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3475	30061020	Sterile laminaria and sterile laminaria tents and sterile absorbable surgical or dental haemostatics,sterile surgical or dental adhesion barriers,whether or not absorbable	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3476	30062000	Blood grouping reagents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3477	30063000	Opacifying preprations for X-ray examinations; diagnostic	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3478	30064000	reagents designed to be administered to the patient Dental cements and other dental fillings; bone reconstruction cements	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3479	30065000	First-aid boxes and kits	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3480	30066010	Chemical contraceptive preparations Based on hormones	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3481	30066020	Chemical contraceptive preparations Based on other products of heading 2937	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3482	30066030	Chemical contraceptive preparations Based on spermicides	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3483	30067000	Gel preparations designed to be used in human or veterinary medicine as a lubricant for parts of the body for surgical operations or physical examinations or as a coupling agent between the body and medical instruments	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3484	30069100	Appliances identifiable for ostomy use	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3485	30069200	Waste Pharmaceuticals	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3486 3487	31010010 31010091	Guano Animal dung	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3488	31010091	Animal dung Animal excreta	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3489	31010099	Other Animal or vegetable fertilisers, whether or not mixed together or chemically treated	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3490	31021000	Urea, whether or not in aqueous solution	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3491	31022100	Ammonium sulphate	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3492 3493	31022910 31022990	Ammonium sulphonitrate	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3494	31023990	Other double salts and mixtures of ammonium sulphate Ammonium nitrate, whether or not in aqueous solution	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3495	31024000	Mixtures of ammonium nitrate with calcium carbonate or other inorganic non-fertilising substances	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3496	31025000	Sodium nitrate	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3497	31026000	Double salts and mixtures of calcium nitrate and ammonium nitrate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3498	31028000	Mixtures of urea and ammonium nitrate in aqueous or ammoniacal solution	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3499	31029010	Double salt or mixtures of calcium nitrate and magnesium nitrate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3500	31029090	Other mineral or chemical fertilisers, including mixtures, not specified in the foregoing sub-headings	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3501 3502	31031100 31031900	Superphosphates Containing by weight 35 % or more of diphosphorus pentaoxide (P O)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3502	31031900	Other Superphosphates Other phosphatic mineral or chemical fertilisers	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3504	31042000	Potassium chloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3505	31043000	Potassium sulphate	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3506	31049000	Other Potassic minerals or chemical fertilisers	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3507	31051000	Mineral or chemical fertilisers Goods of this Chapter in tablets or similar forms or in packages of a gross weight not exceeding 10 kg	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3508	31052000	Mineral or chemical fertilisers containing the three fertilising elements nitrogen, phosphorus and potassium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3509	31053000	Diammonium hydrogenortho phosphate (diammonium phosphate)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3510	31054000	Ammonium dihydrogenortho phosphate (monoammonium phosphate) and mixtures thereof with diammonium hydrogenorthophosphate (diammonium phosphate) <pre> </pre>	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3511	31055100	Mineral or chemical fertilisers Containing nitrates and phosphates	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

- · · ·			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3512	31055900	Other mineral or chemical fertilisers containing the two fertilising elements nitrogen and phosphorus	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3513	31056000	Mineral or chemical fertilisers containing the two fertilising elements phosphorus and potassium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3514	31059010	Mineral or chemical fertilisers containing two fertilising elements nitrogen and potassium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3515	31059090	Other Fertilisers	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3516	32011000	Quebracho extract	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3517	32012000	Wattle extract	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3518 3519	32019010 32019020	Gambier extracts Myrobalan fruit extract	10 10	7.5 2.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3520	32019020	Gallotannic acid (tannin, digallic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3521	32019090	Other tanning extracts of vegeatable origin; tannis and their salts, ethers and other derivatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3522	32021000	Synthetic organic tanning substances	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3523	32029010	Inorganic tanning substances	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3524	32029020	Tanning preparations, whether or not containing natural tanning substances	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3525	32029030	Enzymatic preparations for pre-tanning	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3526 3527	32029090 32030010	Other tanning preparations and substances Cutch (Catechu) extracts	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3527	32030010	Food colours other than synthetic	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3529	32030020	Lac-dye	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3530	32030040	Natural indigo	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3531	32030090	Other Colouring matter of vegetable or animal origin, whether or not chemically defined	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3532	32041111	Disperse yellow 13 (Duranol Brill yellow 6 G)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3533	32041119	Other Disperse yellow	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3534	32041121	Disperse orange 11 (Duranol orange G)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3535	32041129	Other Disperse orange	10	7.5	EXC TEP over 5 years	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC 2	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3536 3537	32041131 32041132	Disperse Red 3 (Serisol Fast Pink B) Disperse Red 4 (Celliton Fast Pink RF)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3538	32041132	Disperse Red 4 (Cellitor Past Pilit RP) Disperse Red 9 (Duranol Red GN)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3539	32041139	Other Disperse red	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3540	32041141	Disperse Violet 1 (Duranol violet 2R)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3541	32041142	Disperse violet 4 (Duranol Brill Violet B)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3542	32041143	Disperse violet 8 (Duranol Brill violet BR)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3543 3544	32041149 32041151	Other Disperse violet Disperse Blue 1 (Duranol Brill Blue CB)	10	7.5 7.5	EXC	EXC 7	EXC	EXC	EXC 2	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC
3545	32041151	Disperse Blue 3 (Duranol Brill Blue BBN)	10 10	7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3546	32041153	Disperse Blue 5 (Celliton Fast Blue FFB)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3547	32041154	Disperse Blue 6 (Celliton Fast Blue FFG)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3548	32041155	Disperse Blue 14 (Duranol Brill Blue G)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3549	32041156	Disperse Blue 24 (Duranol Blue 2G)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3550	32041159	Other Disperse blue	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3551	32041191 32041192	Disperse Greens	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3552 3553	32041192	Disperse Browns Disperse Blacks	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3554	32041194	Disperse Brown mixtures	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3555	32041195	Disperse Grey mixtures	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3556	32041196	Disperse Black mixtures	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3557	32041199	Other Disperse dyes and preparations based thereon	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3558	32041211	Acid yellows Azo dyes	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3559 3560	32041212 32041213	Acid Oranges Azo dyes Acid Red Azo dyes	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3561	32041213	Acid Violets Azo dyes	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3562	32041215	Acid Blues Azo dyes	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3563	32041216	Acid Greens Azo dyes	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3564	32041217	Acid Brown Azo dyes	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3565	32041218	Acid Blacks Azo dyes	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3566	32041219	Other Azo dyes	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3567 3568	32041221 32041222	Acid Green 17 (Solacet Fast Green 2G) (non-azo) Acid Green 27 (Carbolan Green G) (non-azo)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3569	32041223	Acid Green 28 (Carbolan Brill Green 5G) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3570	32041224	Acid Green 38 (Alizarine Cyanine Green 3G) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3571	32041225	Acid Green 44 (Alizarine Cyanine Green GWA) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3572	32041229	Other Acid greens (non-azo)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3573	32041231	Acid Black 2 (nigrosine) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3574	32041232	Acid Black 48 (Coomasie Fast Grey 3G) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3575	32041239 32041241	Other Acid black (non-azo) Acid Blue 2 (Alizarine Brill Blue PFN) (non-azo)	10 10	7.5	EXC TEI	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC 0	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3576	32041241	ACIU DIUE Z (AIIZATINE BITII BIUE PEN) (NON-AZO)	10	7.5	I EI	0	0	0	U	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No. 3577 3578	HS 8 Code 32041242	Description	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concessi	0113 (70)			
3578	32041242				Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
		Acid Blue 14 (Solacet Fast Blue 4 G1) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	32041243	Acid Blue 23 (Alizarine Light Blue 4 G1) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3579	32041244	Acid Blue 25 (Solway Ultra Blue B) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3580 3581	32041245 32041246	Acid Blue 45 (Solway Blue RN) (non-azo) Acid Blue 51 (Alizarine sky blue FFB) (non-azo)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3582	32041247	Acid Blue 51 (Alizarine Sky blue FFB) (Non-azo) Acid Blue 52 (Alizarine Light – 5GL) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3583	32041248	Acid Blue 78 (Solway Sky Blue B) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3584	32041251	Acid Blue 93 (Ink Blue) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3585	32041252	Acid Blue 112 (Coomasie Ultra sky SE) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3586	32041253	Acid Blue 127 (Brill Alizarine Milling Blue G) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3587	32041254	Acid Blue 138 (Carbolan Blue B) (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3588 3589	32041255 32041259	Acid Blue 140 (Carbolan Brill Blue 2R) (non-azo) Other Acid blues (non-azo)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
3590	32041261	Mordant dyes Yellows	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3591	32041262	Mordant dyes Oranges	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3592	32041263	Mordant dyes Violets	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3593	32041264	Mordant dyes Blues	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3594	32041265	Mordant dyes Greens	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3595	32041266	Mordant dyes Browns	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3596 3597	32041267 32041268	Mordant dyes Blacks Mordant dyes Red II (Alizarine Red)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
3598	32041269	Other Mordant dyes	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3599	32041291	Acid yellows non-azo acid dyes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3600	32041292	Acid Oranges non-azo acid dyes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3601	32041293	Acid Red non-azo acid dyes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3602	32041294	Acid Violets non-azo acid dyes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3603	32041295	Acid Browns non-azo acid dyes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3604 3605	32041299 32041310	Other non-azo acid dyes Basic azo dyes	10 10	7.5 7.5	EXC TEI	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0
3606	32041321	Yellow 2 (Auramine O)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3607	32041329	Other Basic yellow (non-azo)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3608		Red 1 (Rhodamine 6 G)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3609	32041339	Other Basic red (non-azo)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3610	32041341	Violet 1 (methyl Violet)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3611	32041342	Violet 10 (Rhodamine B)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3612 3613	32041343 32041349	Violet 14 (magenta) Other Basic violet (non-azo)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
3614	32041351	Blue 9 (methylene Blue)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3615	32041352	Blue 16 (Victoria Blue B)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3616	32041359	Other Basic blue (non-azo)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3617	32041361	Green 4 (Malachite green)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3618	32041369	Other Basic green (non-azo)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3619 3620	32041391 32041392	Basic Oranges non-azo dyes	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3621		Basic Browns non-azo dyes Basic Black non-azo dyes	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3622	32041399	Other non-azo basic dyes	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3623	32041411	Yellow 12 (Chrysophenine G)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3624	32041419	Other Direct yellow (azo)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3625	32041421	Congo Red	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3626	32041429	Other Direct red (azo)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3627 3628	32041431 32041439	Blue 1 (Sky Blue FF) Other Direct blue (azo)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
3629	32041440	Direct Oranges (azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3630	32041450	Direct Greens (azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3631	32041460	Direct Browns (azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3632	32041470	Direct Blacks (azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3633	32041481	Yellows Direct dyes (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3634	32041482 32041483	Oranges Direct dyes (non-azo)	10 10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3635 3636	32041483	Reds Direct dyes (non-azo) Violets Direct dyes (non-azo)	10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3637		Blues Direct dyes (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3638	32041486	Greens Direct dyes (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3639	32041487	Browns Direct dyes (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3640	32041488	Blacks Direct dyes (non-azo)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3641		Other Direct dyes (non-azo)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3642		Other Direct dyes and preparations based thereon	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3643 3644	32041511 32041512	Vat yellow 2 (GC) Vat Yellow 4 (Indathrene Golden yellow GK)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3645	32041512	Other Vat yellow	10	7.5 7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3646	32041521	Vat Oranges 3 (Brill orange RK)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3647	32041522	Vat Oranges 15 (Golden Orange 3G)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3648	32041529	Other Vat orange	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3649	32041531	Vat Red (Brill Pink)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3650	32041539	Other Vat red	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3651 3652	32041541 32041542	Vat Violet 1 (Brill Violet 2R) Vat Violet 3 (Magenta B)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3653	32041549	Other Vat violet	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3654	32041551	Vat Blue 1 (Synthetic Indigo)	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3655	32041552	Vat Blue 4	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3656	32041553	Vat Blue 5 (Blue 2B)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3657 3658	32041554 32041555	Vat Blue 6 (Blue BC) Vat Blue 20 (Dark Blue 30)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3659	32041556	Vat Blue 29 (Indanthrene Brill Blue 4G)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3660	32041557	Vat Blue 43 (Carbazole Blue)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3661	32041558	Reduced Vat Blues	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3662	32041559	Other Vat blue	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3663 3664	32041561 32041562	Vat Green 1 (Indanthrene Brill Green BFFB) Vat Green 2 (Indanthrene Brill Green GG)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3665	32041563	Vat Green 2 (Indanthrene Brill Green 3B)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3666	32041564	Vat Green 9 (Black BB)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3667	32041569	Other Vat green	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3668	32041571	Vat Brown 1 (Brown BR)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3669 3670	32041572 32041573	Vat Brown 3 (Brown RGR) Vat Brown 5 (Brown RRD,G)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3671	32041579	Other Vat brown	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3672	32041581	Vat Black 9 (Black RB)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3673	32041582	Vat Black 25 (Olive T)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3674	32041583	Vat Black 27 (Olive R)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3675 3676	32041584 32041589	Vat Black 29 (Grey BG) Other Vat black	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
3677	32041599	Solubilised Vat yellows	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3678	32041592	Solubilised Vat Oranges	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3679	32041593	Solubilised Vat reds	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3680	32041594	Solubilised Vat violets	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3681	32041595	Solubilised Vat blues	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3682 3683	32041596 32041597	Solubilised Vat greens Solubilised Vat blacks	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3684	32041599	Other Vat dyes (including those usable in that state as pigments) and preparations based thereon	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3685	32041610	Yellows Reactive dyes and preparations	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3686	32041620	Oranges Reactive dyes and preparations	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3687	32041630	Reds Reactive dyes and preparations	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3688	32041640	Violets Reactive dyes and preparations	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3689 3690	32041650 32041660	Blues Reactive dyes and preparations Greens Reactive dyes and preparations	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3691	32041670	Browns Reactive dyes and preparations	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3692	32041680	Blacks Reactive dyes and preparations	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3693	32041690	Other Reactive dyes and preparations based thereon	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3694	32041711	Yellow 1 (Hansa Yellow) Pigment	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3695 3696	32041719 32041720	Other Pigment yellow Pigment Oranges	10 10	7.5 7.5	EXC TEI	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0
3697	32041720	Toluidine Red Pigment	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3698	32041739	Other Pigment red	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3699	32041740	Pigment Violets Pigment Blues:	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3700	32041751	Blue 15 (Pathalocyanine Blue)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3701 3702	32041759 32041761	Other Pigment blues Green 7 (Pathalovyanine Green)	10 10	7.5 7.5	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC
3702	32041761	Other Pigment greens	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3704	32041770	Pigment Browns	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3705	32041780	Pigment Blacks	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3706	32041790	Other Pigments and preparations based thereon	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3707 3708	32041911 32041912	Azoic Coupling Component 2 (Naphthol AS)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3708	32041912	Azoic Coupling Component 4 (Naphthol As-BO) Azoic Coupling Component 5 (Naphthol ASG)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	n
3710	32041914	Azoic Coupling Component 7 (Naphthol ASSW)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3711	32041915	Azoic Coupling Component 8 (Naphthol ASTR)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3712	32041916	Azoic Coupling Component 13 (Naphthol ASSG) Coupling Components 14,15,17,18,20 and others:	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3713	32041921	Azoic Coupling Component 14 (Naphthol ASPH)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3714	32041922	Azoic Coupling Component 15 (Naphthol ASLB)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3715 3716	32041923 32041924	Azoic Coupling Component 17 (Naphthol ASBS) Azoic Coupling Component 18 (Naphthol ASD)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3716	32041924	Azoic Coupling Component 18 (Naphthol ASD) Azoic Coupling Component 20 (Naphthol ASOL)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3718	32041929	Other Azoic coupling components	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
_															

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3719 3720	32041931 32041932	Azoic Diazo Component 1 (Fast Bordeaux GP Base) Azoic Diazo Component 2 (Fast Orange G/GC Base)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3721	32041932	Azoic Diazo Component 3 (Fast Grange G/GC Base)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3722	32041934	Azoic Diazo Component 4 (Fast Garment GBC Base)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3723	32041935	Azoic Diazo Component 5 (Fast Red B Base)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3724	32041936	Azoic Diazo Component 6 (Fast Orange GR Base	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3725	32041937	Azoic Diazo Component 10 (Fast Red R Base)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3726	32041938	Azoic Diazo Component 11 (Fast Red TR Base) biazo Component 12,13,20,24,32,41,48 and others:	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3727	32041941	Azoic Diazo Component 12 (Fast Scarlet G Base)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3728 3729	32041942 32041943	Azoic Diazo Component 13 (Fast scarlet R Base) Azoic Diazo Component 20 (Fast Blue BB Base)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3730	32041944	Azoic Diazo Component 24 (Fast Blue RR Base)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3731	32041945	Azoic Diazo Component 32 (Fast Red KB Base)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3732	32041946	Azoic Diazo Component 41 (Fast Violet B Base)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3733	32041947	Azoic Diazo Component 48 (Fast Blue B Base)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3734 3735	32041949 32041951	Other Azoic diazo component Yellows Azoic colours	10 10	7.5 7.5	EXC TEI	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC
3736	32041951	Oranges Azoic colours	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3737	32041953	Reds Azoic colours	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3738	32041954	Violets Azoic colours	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3739	32041955	Blues Azoic colours	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3740	32041956	Greens Azoic colours	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3741 3742	32041957 32041958	Browns Azoic colours Blacks Azoic colours	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3743	32041959	Other Azoic colours	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3744	32041961	Yellows Sulphur based colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3745	32041962	Oranges Sulphur based colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3746	32041963	Reds Sulphur based colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3747	32041964	Blues Sulphur based colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3748	32041965	Greens Sulphur based colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3749 3750	32041966 32041967	Browns Sulphur based colouring matters Blacks Sulphur based colouring matters	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3751	32041969	Other Sulphur based colouring matters	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3752	32041971	Yellows Solvent based colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3753	32041972	Oranges Solvent based colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3754	32041973	Reds Solvent based colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3755	32041974	Violets Solvent based colouring matters	10	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3756 3757	32041975 32041976	Blues Solvent based colouring matters Greens Solvent based colouring matters	10 10	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3758	32041977	Browns Solvent based colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3759	32041978	Blacks Solvent based colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3760	32041979	Other Solvent based colouring matters	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3761	32041981	Yellow 3 (sunset yellow) Food colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3762	32041982	Yellow 4 (Tartrazine) Food colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3763 3764	32041983 32041984	Reds 5 to 8 (Poncean) Food colouring matters Red 9 (Amaranth) Food colouring matters	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3765	32041985	Oranges Food colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3766	32041986	Violets Food colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3767	32041987	Greens Food colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3768	32041988	Browns Food colouring matters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3769	32041989	Other Food colouring matters Other, including mixtures of colouring matter of two or more of	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3770	32041990	the sub-headings 3204 11 to 3204 19	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3771	32042010	Optical whitening agents	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3772	32042090	Other Synthetic organic products of a kind used as fluorescent brightening agent	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3773	32049000	Other Synthetic organic colouring matter and preparations, whether or not chemically defined	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3774	32050000	Colour lakes; preparations as specified in Note 3 to this Chapter based on colour lakes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3775	32061110	Pearlsent pigment (Titanium dioxide, coated micananeous and lustres pearl pigment)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3776	32061190	Other Pigments and preparations Containing 80% or more by weight of titanium dioxide calculated on the dry matter	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3777	32061900	Other Pigments and preparations based on titanium dioxide	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3778	32062000	Pigments and preparations based on chromium compounds	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3779	32064100	Utramarine and preparations based thereon	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

		I	Standard	I	Tariff Modality				Sahadi	ulo of Tariff D	ate Concessi	ions (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3780	32064200	Lithopone and other pigments and preparations based on zinc sulphide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3781	32064910	Red oxide colouring matter	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3782	32064920	Persian red colouring matter	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3783	32064930	Yellow ocher colouring matter	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3784	32064940	Bronze powder colouring matter	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3785	32064990	Other colouring matter and other preparations as specified in note 3 to this chapter other than those of headings 3203, 3204 or 3205	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3786	32065000	Inorganic products of a kind used as luminophores	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3787	32071010	Prepared organic dye-stuff pigments, dry	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3788	32071020	Prepared organic dye-stuff pigments, paste	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3789	32071030	Prepared inorganic pigments	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3790	32071040	Prepared opacifiers prepared colours and similar preparations	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3791	32071090	Other Prepared pigments, prepared opacifiers, prepared colours and similar preparations	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3792	32072010	Vitrifiable enamels and glazes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3793	32072020	Engobes (Slips) and similar preparations	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3794	32073000	Liquid lustres and similar preparations	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3795	32074000	Glass frit and other glass, in the form of powder, granules or flakes	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3796	32081010	Enamels Based on polyesters	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3797	32081020	Lacquers Based on polyesters	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3798	32081030	Varnishes Based on polyesters	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3799	32081090	Other paints and varnishes Based on polyesters	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3800	32082010	Enamels Based on acrylic or vinyl polymers	10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3801 3802	32082020 32082030	Lacquers Based on acrylic or vinyl polymers	10 10	10 10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3803	32082030	Varnishes Based on acrylic or vinyl polymers Other paints and varnishes Based on acrylic or vinyl polymers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3804	32089011	Nitrocellulose lacquers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3805	32089019	Other paints and varnishes Based on cellulose nitrate or other cellulose derivatives	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3806	32089021	Synthetic enamel, ultra white paints	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3807	32089022	Synthetic enamel, other colours	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3808	32089029	Other Enamels	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3809	32089030	Lacquers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3810	32089041	Insulating varnish	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3811	32089049	Other Varnishes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3812	32089050	Slip agents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3813	32089090	Other paints and varnishes based in synthetic polymers or chemically modified natural polymers, dispersed or dissolved in a non- acqueous medium; solutions as defined in Note 4 to this chapter	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3814	32091010	Acrylic emulsion	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3815	32091090	Other paints and varnishes Based on acrylic or vinyl polymers, dispersed or dissolved in an acqueous medium	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3816	32099010	Dispersion paints	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3817	32099020	Emulsion paints not elsewhere specified or included	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3818	32099090	Other paints and varnishes based on synthetic polymers or chemically modified natural polymers, dispersed or dissolved in an acqueous medium	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3819	32100011	Dry distemper, including cement based water paints	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3820	32100012	Oil bound distemper	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3821	32100019	Other Distempers	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3822 3823	32100020 32100030	Prepared water pigments of a kind used for finishing leather Metallic powder or flakes prepared as paints	10 10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3824	32100030	Poly Tetra Fluoro Ethylene (PTFE)/Silicon resin based coating materials	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3825	32100090	Other paints and varnishes (including enamels, lacquers and distempers); prepared water pigments of a kind used for finishing leather	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3826	32110000	Prepared driers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3827	32121000	Stamping foils	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3828	32129010	Pigments in linseed oil, white spirit, spirit of turpentine, varnish and other paints or enamel media not elsewhere specified or lincluded	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3829	32129020	Dyes and other colouring matter put up in forms or packages for retail sale.	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
			•	•								•			

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schadi	ule of Tariff P	ate Concessi	ione (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3830	32129030	Aluminium paste	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other pigments (including metallic powders and flakes)													1
3831	32129090	dispersed in non-acqueous media, in liquid or paste form, of a	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		kind used in the manufacture of paints											-		ı
3832	32131000	Colours in sets	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3833	32139000	Other artist's, students', or signboard painters' colours	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Glaziers' putty, grafting putty, resin cements, caulking			ĺ										
3834	32141000	compounds and other mastics; painters' fillings	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3835	32149010	Non-refractory surfacing preparations	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3836	32149020	Resin cement	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3837	32149090	Other Putty, mastics	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3838 3839	32151110 32151120	Black Lithographic ink and jelly Black Newspaper ink	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3840	32151120	Black Rotary ink	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3841	32151140	Black Screen printing ink	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3842	32151190	Other black printing ink	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3843	32151910	Other Lithographic ink and jelly	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3844	32151920	Other Newspaper ink	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3845 3846	32151930 32151940	Other Rotary ink Other Screen printing ink	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3847	32151940	Other screen printing link Other printing ink	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3848	32159010	Fountain pen ink	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3849	32159020	Ball pen ink	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3850	32159030	Indelible ink	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3851	32159040	Drawing ink	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3852	32159090	Other inks	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3853 3854	33011200 33011300	Essential oils Of orange Essential oils Of lemon	30 30	20 20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3855	33011300	Essential oils Citronella oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3856	33011990	Other Essential oils of citrus fruit	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3857	33012400	Essential oils Of peppermint (Mentha piperita)	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3858	33012510	Spearmint oil (Ex-mentha spicata)	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3859	33012520	Water mint-oil (Ex-mentha aquatic)	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3860	33012530	Horsemint oil (Ex-mentha sylvestries)	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3861 3862	33012540 33012590	Bergament oil (Ex-mentha citrate) Essential oils Of other mints	30 30	20 20	TR TR	19 19	18 18	17 17	16 16	15 15	14 14	13 13	12 12	11 11	10 10
3863	330129911	Anise oil (aniseed oil)	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3864	33012912	Cajeput oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3865	33012913	Cananga oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3866	33012914	Caraway oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3867	33012915	Cassia oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3868	33012916	Cedarwood oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3869 3870	33012917 33012918	Cinnamon bark oil Cinnamon leaf oil	30 30	20 20	TR TR	19 19	18 18	17 17	16 16	15 15	14 14	13 13	12 12	11 11	10 10
3871	33012911	Clove leaf/stem oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3872	33012922	Coriander seed oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3873	33012923	Dill oil (anethum oil)	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3874	33012924	Eucalyptus oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3875	33012925	Fennel seed oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3876 3877	33012926	Ginger oil	30 30	20 20	TR TR	19 19	18 18	17 17	16	15 15	14 14	13 13	12 12	11 11	10 10
3877	33012927 33012928	Ginger grass oil Clove bud oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16 16	15 15	14	13	12	11	10
3879	33012928	Tuberose concentrate	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3880	33012932	Nutmeg oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3881	33012933	Palmarosa oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3882	33012934	Patchouli oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3883	33012935	Pepper oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3884 3885	33012936 33012937	Petitgrain oil Sandalwood oil	30 30	20 20	TR TR	19 19	18 18	17 17	16 16	15 15	14 14	13 13	12 12	11 11	10 10
3885	33012937	Rose oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15 15	14	13	12	11	10
3887	33012930		30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3888		Lemon grass oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3889	33012943	Ylang ylang oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3890	33012944	Davana oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3891	33012945	Cumin oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3892	33012946	Celery seed oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3893 3894	33012947 33012948	Garlic oil Paprika oil	30 30	20 20	TR TR	19 19	18 18	17 17	16 16	15 15	14 14	13 13	12 12	11 11	10 10
3895	33012949	Turmeric oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3896	33012950	Spices oils not else where specified or included	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3897	33012990	Other Essential oils other than those of citrus fruit	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3898	33013010	Agar oil	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3899	33013091	Flavouring essences all types (including those for liquors)	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3900	33013099	Other Resinoids	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3901	33019011	Fenugreek Oleoresins	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3902	33019012	Ginger Oleoresins	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3903	33019013	Pepper Oleoresins	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3904 3905	33019014 33019015	Turmeric Oleoresins Cardamom Oleoresins	30 30	20 20	TR TR	19 19	18 18	17 17	16 16	15 15	14 14	13 13	12 12	11 11	10 10
3906	33019016	Celery seed Oleoresins	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3907	33019017	Nutmeg Oleoresins	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3908	33019021	Clove Oleoresins	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3909 3910	33019022 33019023	Capsicum Oleoresins Coriander Oleoresins	30 30	20 20	TR TR	19 19	18 18	17 17	16 16	15 15	14 14	13 13	12 12	11 11	10 10
3911	33019024	Cumin Oleoresins	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3912	33019025	Fennel Oleoresins	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3913	33019029	Oleoresins of spices not elsewhere specified or included	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3914	33019031	Attars of all kinds in fixed oil base	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3915	33019032	Mustard oil aroma	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3916	33019033	Essence of ambrettolide (ambrette seed oil essence)	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3917	33019041	Flavouring essences all types (including those for liquors) - Concentrates of essential oils	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3918	33019049	Other Concentrates of essential oils in fats, in fixed oils or in waxes or the like, obtained by cold absorption or by maceration not elsewhere specified or included	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3919	33019051	Flavouring essences all types (including those for liquors) - Terpenic by-products	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3920	33019059	Other Terpenic by-products of the deterpenation of essential oils	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3921	33019060	Aqueous distillates of essential oil, not elsewhere specified	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3922	33019071	Flavouring essences, all types (including those for liquors) - Aqueous solutions of essential oils	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3923	33019079	Other Aqueous solutions of essential oils	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
3924 3925	33019090 33021010	Other Essential oils Synthetic flavouring essences	30 100	20 10	TR TEI	19	18 0	17 0	16 0	15 0	14 0	13 0	12 0	11 0	10 0
3926	33021010	Other mixtures of odoriferous substances and mixtures Of a kind used in the food or drink industries	100	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3927	33029011	Synthetic perfumery compounds	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3928	33029012	Synthetic essential oil	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3929	33029019	Other Mixtures of aromatic chemicals and essential oils as perfume base	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3930	33029020	Aleuritic acid	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3931	33029090	Other mixtures of odoriferous substances and mixtures	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3932 3933	33030010 33030020	Eau-de-cologne Rose water	20 20	20 20	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC
3934	33030020	Keora water	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3935	33030040	Perfumes and perfumery compounds not containing spirit (excluding aqueous distillates)	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3936	33030050	Perfumes containing spirit	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3937	33030060	Spirituous toilet preparations not elsewhere specified	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3938	33030090	Other Perfumes and toilet waters	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3939 3940	33041000 33042000	Lip make-up preparations	20 20	20 20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3940	33042000	Eye make-up preparations Manicure or pedicure preparations	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3942	33049110	Face powders	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3943	33049120	Talcum powders	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3944	33049190	Other Powders, whether or not compressed	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3945 3946	33049910 33049920	Face creams Nail polish/lacquers	20 20	20 20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3947	33049930	Moisturising lotion	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3948	33049940	Sindur, Bindi, Kum Kum	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3949	33049950 33049990	Turmeric preparations all type Other beauty or make-up preparations and preparations for the	20	20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3950 3951	33049990	care of the skin Shampoos Containing spirit	20	20 20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3951	33051010	Other Shampoos	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3953	33052000	Preparations for permanent waving or straightening on the hair	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3954	33053000	Hair lacquers	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sahadi	ulo of Tariff D	ate Concessi	ions (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3955	33059011	Perfumed Hair oil	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3956	33059019	Other Hair oil	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3957	33059020	Brilliantines (spirituous)	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3958	33059030	Hair cream	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3959	33059040	Hair dyes (natural, herbal or synthetic)	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3960	33059050	Hair fixers	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3961	33059090	Other Preparations for the use on the hair	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3962	33061010	Dentifrices In powder	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
3963	33061020	Dentifrices In paste	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
3964	33061090 33062000	Other Dentifrices		20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0		0	0
3965 3966	33062000	Yarn used to clean between the teeth (dental floss) Other preparations for oral or dental hygiene	20 20	20 20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3967	33071010	Shaving cream	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3968	33071010	Others Pre-shave, shaving or after-shave preparations	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3969	33072000	Personal deodorants and anti-perspirants	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3970	33073010	Bath oil (thailam)	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3971	33073090	Other Perfumed bath salts and other bath preparations	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		"Agarbatti" and other odoriferous preparations which operate by	20	20		EVO	EVO	FVO	EVO	EVO	EVO	FVO	EVO	EVO	EVO
3972	33074100	burning	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		Other Preparations for perfuming or deodorizing rooms,													
3973	33074900	including odoriferous	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		preparations used during religious rites				L			<u></u>				L		<u>. </u>
3974	33079010	Depilatories	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3975	33079020	Sterile contact lens care solution	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3976	33079090	Other cosmetic or toilet preparations, not elsewhere specified	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		or included				·			_	-	·	-	·		-
3977	34011110	Medicated toilet soaps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3978	34011120	Shaving soaps other than shaving cream	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3979	34011190	Other Soap and organic surface-active products and	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2000	0.404.404.4	preparations For toilet use	10	40	EVO	E)/O	EV0	EV0	E)/O	E)//O	EVO	EV0	E)/O	E)/O	E)(0
3980	34011911	Industrial soap	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
2001	24044040	Other Bars and blocks of Soap and organic surface-active	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3981	34011919	products	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		and preparations of not less than 500 gm in weight													$\overline{}$
3982	34011920	Flakes, chips and powder of Soap and organic surface-active products and preparations	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		Tablets and cakes - Soap and organic surface-active products			+										
3983	34011930	and preparations	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3984	34011941	Household soaps	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3985	34011942	Laundry soaps	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		Other Household and laundry soaps not elsewhere specified or			İ										
3986	34011990	included	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3987	34012000	Soap in other forms	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3988	34013011	Medicated toilet soaps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3989	34013012	Shaving cream and shaving gel	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other Organic curface active products and proparations for													i
3990	34013019	Other Organic surface-active products and preparations for washing the skin, For toilet use (including medicated products)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3991	34013090	Other Organic surface-active products and preparations for	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		washing the skin				·			-	-			·		
3992	34021110	Silicone surfactant	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3993	34021190	Other Anionic Organic surface-active agents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3994	34021200	Cationinc Organic surface-active agents	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3995	34021300	Non-ionic Organic surface-active agents	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
3996	34021900	Other Organic surface-active agents, whether or not put up for	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		retail sale		-	1	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>			ļ	ļ	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	
0007	04000040	Washing preparations (including auxiliary washing preparations)	40	40	TC:	_	_	_			_	_	_		
3997	34022010	and cleaning preparations, having a basis of soap or other	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		organic surface active agents			1		1	1	-	-	1	1			
3998	34022020	Cleaning or degreasing preparations not having a basis of soap	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		or other organic surface active agents					_								
3999	34022090	Other Preparations put up for retail sale	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4000	34029011	Washing preparations (including auxiliary washing preparations)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4000	34023011	and cleaning preparations, having a basis of soap or other organic surface active agents	10	10	151	U	0	0	l	l	U	U	U	U	, , ,
		Cleaning or degreasing preparations not having a basis of soap					1	1	1	1	1	1		1	$\overline{}$
4001	34029012	or other organic surface active agents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4002	34029019	Other Synthetic detergents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
7002	J4023013	Outor Oynthetic detergents	10	10	1 1 1	. 0	U	U	U	U	U	U	. 0	U	U

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4003	34029020	Sulphonated/sulphated/ oxidised/chlorinated castor oil; Sulphonated/sulphated/ oxidised/chlorinated fish oil; Sulphonated/sulphated/ oxidised/chlorinated sperm oil & Sulphonated/ sulphated/oxidised/ chlorinated neats foot oil;	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4004	34029030	Penetrators	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4005	34029041	Washing preparations (including auxiliary washing preparations) and cleaning preparations, having a basis of soap or other organic surface active agents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4006	34029042	Cleaning or degreasing preparations not having a basis of soap or other organic surface active agents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4007	34029049	Other Wetting agents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4008	34029051	Washing preparations (including auxiliary washing preparations) and cleaning preparations, having a basis of soap or other organic surface active agents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4009	34029052	Cleaning or degreasing preparations not having a basis of soap or other organic surface active agents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4010	34029059	Other Washing preparations whether or not containing soap	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4011	34029091	Washing preparations (including auxiliary washing preparations) and cleaning preparations, having a basis of soap or other organic surface active agents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4012	34029092	Cleaning or degreasing preparations not having a basis of soap or other organic surface active agents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4013	34029099	Other organic surface-active agents (other than soap)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4014	34031100	Preparations for the treatment of textile materials, leather, furskins or other materials	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4015	34031900	Other Preparations Containing petroleum oils or oils obtained from bituminous minerals	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4016	34039100	Preparations for the treatment of textile materials, leather, furskins or other materials	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4017	34039900	Other Lubricating Preparations	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4018	34042000	Artificial waxes and prepared waxes Of poly (oxyethylene) (polyethylene glycol)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4019	34049010	Sealing wax (including bottle sealing wax) in sticks, cakes or similar forms	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4020	34049020	Polyethylene wax hr> Artificial waxes (including water soluble waxes) prepared waxes, not emulsified or containing solvents:	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4021	34049031	Poly Brominated Biphenyls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4022	34049032	Poly Chlorinated Biphenyls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4023	34049033	Poly Chlorinated Terphenyls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4024 4025	34049039 34049090	Other Artificial waxes Other Artificial waxes and prepared waxes	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4026	34051000	Polishes, creams and similar preparations for footwear or leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4027	34052000	Polishes,creams and similar preparations for the maintenance of wooden furniture, floors or other wood work	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4028	34053000	Polishes and similar preparations for coach-work, other than metal polishes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4029	34054000	Scouring pastes and powders and other scouring preparations	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4030	34059010	Polishes and compositions for application to metal including diamond polishing powder/paste	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4031	34059090	Other Polishes and creams	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4032 4033	34060010 34060090	Candles Other Tapara and the like	25 25	25 25	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4033	34060090	Other Tapers and the like Modelling pastes including those put up for children's	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4035	34070090	amusement Other reparation for use in dentistry	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	n	0	0
4036	35011000	Casein	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
4037	35019000	Other caseinates and other casein derivatives; casein glues	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
4038	35021100	Dried Egg albumin	30	20	TEP over 5 years	18	13.5	9	4.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
4039	35021900	Other Egg albumin	30	20	TEP over 5 years	18	13.5	9	4.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
4040	35022000	Milk albumin, including concentrates of two or more whey proteins	30	20	TEP over 5 years	18	13.5	9	4.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
4041	35029000	Other Albumins	30	20	TEP over 5 years	18	13.5	9	4.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
4042	35030010	Isinglass	30	20	TEP over 5 years	18	13.5	9	4.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
4043	35030020	Gelatin, edible grade and not elsewhere specified	30	20	TEP over 5 years	18	13.5	9	4.5	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4044	35030030	Glues derived from bones, hides and similar items and fish flues		20	TEP over 5 years	18	13.5	9	4.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
4045	35030090	Other Gelatin	30	20	TEP over 5 years	18	13.5	9	4.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
4046 4047	35040010 35040091	Peptones	30	20 20	TR TR	19 19	18 18	17 17	16	15	14 14	13 13	12 12	11	10
4047		Isolated Soya protein Other Peptones and their derivatives; other protein substances	30			19			16	15	14			11	10
4048	35040099	and their derivatives	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
4049	35051010	Esterified starches	50	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
4050	35051090	Other Dextrins and other modified starches	50	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
4051	35052000	Glues	30	20	TR	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	11	10
4052	35061000	Products suitable for use as glues or adhesives, put up for retail sale as glues or adhesives, not exceeding a net weight of 1 kg.	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4053	35069110	Adhesives Based on latex, Phenol Formaldehyde (PF), Urea Formaldehyde (UF) and Polyvinyl Alcohol (PVA)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4054	35069190	Other Adhesives based on polymers of headings 3901 to 3913 or on rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4055	35069910	Synthetic glue with phenol urea/cresol (with formalde-hyde) as the main component	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4056	35069991	Prepared glues and other prepared adhesives Based on starch, gum, latex, PF, UF and PVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4057	35069999	Other Prepared Glues and Prepared Adhesives	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4058	35071011	Animal rennet - Microbial rennet	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4059	35071019	Other Microbial rennet	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4060	35071091	Animal rennet	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4061 4062	35071099 35079010	Other Rennet and concentrates thereof Industrial enzymes (textile assistant)	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4063	35079010	Pancretin pure (excluding medicament)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4064	35079030	Pepsin (excluding medicament)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4065	35079040	Pectin esterases pure	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4066	35079050	Pectolytic enzyme (pectimase) Other enzymes of microbial origin:	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4067	35079061	Streptokinase	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4068 4069	35079062 35079069	Amylases enzymes Other enzymes of microbial origin	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4069	35079069	Papain, pure, of pharmaceutical grade	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4071	35079079	Other Enzymes for pharmaceutical use, other than	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4072	35079091	streptokinase Enzymatic preparations containing food stuffs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4073	35079099	Other Enzymes; prepared enzymes not elsewhere specified or included	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4074	36010010	Blasting powder	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4075	36010020	Gun powder	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4076	36010090	Other Propellant powders	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4077	36020010	Industrial explosives	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4078	36020090	Other Prepared explosives, other than propellant powders	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4079	36030011	Safety fuses For Mine blasting	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4080	36030019	Other Safety fuses	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4081 4082	36030020 36030031	Detonating fuses	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4082	36030031	Non-ordnance Percussion and detonating caps Other Percussion and detonating caps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4084	36030041	Non-ordnance Igniters	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4085	36030049	Other Igniters Electric detonators Containing explosives electrically ignited,	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4086	36030051 36030059	non-ordnance Other Electric detonators	10	10 10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4088	36041000	Fireworks	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4089	36049010	Ship signals	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4090	36049090	Other Pyrotechnic articles	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4091	36050010	Safety matches	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4092	36050090	Other Matches, other than pyrotechnic articles of heading 3604 Liquid or liquefied-gas fuels in containers of a kind used for	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4093	36061000	filling or refilling cigarette or similar lighters and of a capacity not exceeding 300 cm3		10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4094	36069010	Combustible preparations or Other:	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4095 4096	36069091 36069092	Ferro-cerium, in all forms Pyrophoric alloys, in all forms	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4096	36069093	DNPT (Dinitroso penta-methylene tetramine)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4098	36069099	Others Articles of combustible materials as specified in Note 2 to this chapter	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Land to the Company										•			

OL 11	11000	D 1.0	Standard	Fr: B (0)	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concession	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4099 4100	37011010 37011090	Medical Photographic plates and film in the flat For X-ray Other Photographic plates and film in the flat For X-ray	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4100	37011090	Instant print film	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4102	37013000	Other plates & film, with any side exceeding 255 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4103	37019110	Cinematographic film For colour photography (Polychrome)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4104	37019190	Other Photographic plates and film in the flat For colour photography (Polychrome)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4105	37019910	Other Cinematographic film; Photographic plates and film in the flat	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4106 4107	37019990	Other Photographic plates and film in the flat	10 10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	37021000	Photographic film in rolls for X-ray Cinematographic film without perforations, of a width not	10	10 10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	-	0	0
4108	37023110	exceeding 105 mm For colour photography (Polychrome) Other film, without perforations, of a width not exceeding 105					0	0				0	0		
4109	37023190	mm For colour photography (Polychrome) Cinematographic film with silver halide emulsion without	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4110	37023210	perforations, of a width not exceeding 105 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4111	37023290	Other film with silver halide emulsion without perforations, of a width not exceeding 105 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4112	37023910	Other Cinematographi film, without perforations, of a width not exceeding 105 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4113	37023990	Other film, without perforations, of a width not exceeding 105 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4114	37024110	Cinematographic film Of a width exceeding 610 mm and of a length exceeding 200 m, for colour photography (Polychrome)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4115	37024190	Other film Of a width exceeding 610 mm and of a length exceeding 200 m, for colour photography (Polychrome)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4116	37024210	Photographic film of a width 620mm in rolls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4117	37024220	Cinematographic film Of a width exceeding 610 mm and of a length exceeding 200 m, other than for colour photography	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4118	37024290	Other film Of a width exceeding 610 mm and of a length exceeding 200 m, other than for colour photography	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4119	37024310	Photographic films (B&W) of a width 620mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4120	37024320	Cinematographic film Of a width exceeding 610 mm and of a length not exceeding 200 m	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4121	37024390	Other films Of a width exceeding 610 mm and of a length not exceeding 200 m	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4122	37024410	Photographic Films of a width 120mm in rolls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4123	37024420	Cinematographic film Of a width exceeding 105 mm but not exceeding 610 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4124	37024490	Other films Of a width exceeding 105 mm but not exceeding 610 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4125	37025210	Finished rolls of cinematographic positive Of a width not exceeding 16 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4126	37025220	Other cinematographic film Of a width not exceeding 16 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4127	37025290	Other film Of a width not exceeding 16 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4128	37025300	Film Of a width exceeding 16 mm but not exceeding 35mm and of a length not exceeding 30 m, for slides	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4129	37025410	Finished rolls of cinematographic positive Of a width exceeding 16 mm but not exceeding 35 mm and of a length not exceeding 30 m, other than for slides	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4130	37025420	Other cinematographic film Of a width exceeding 16 mm but not exceeding 35 mm and of a length not exceeding 30 m, other than for slides	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4131	37025490	Other films Of a width exceeding 16 mm but not exceeding 35 mm and of a length not exceeding 30 m, other than for slides	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4132	37025510	Finished rolls of cinematographic positive Of a width exceeding 16 mm but not exceeding 35 mm and of a length exceeding 30 m	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4133	37025520	Other cinematographic film Of a width exceeding 16 mm but not exceeding 35 mm and of a length exceeding 30 m	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4134	37025590	Other films Of a width exceeding 16 mm but not exceeding 35 mm and of a length exceeding 30 m	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		and an animal choose any of the				L		1	1		1	1	1	1	

SI. No. 4135 4136	HS 8 Code 37025610	Description	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concessi				
	27025640		Mare (70)		Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4136		Finished rolls of cinematographic positive Of a width exceeding 35 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4137	37025620 37025690	Other cinematographic film Of a width exceeding 35 mm Other films Of a width exceeding 35 mm	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4137	37029690	Films Not exceeding 16 mm; Of a width not exceeding 35 mm and of a length not exceeding 30 m	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4139	37029619	Other films Of a width not exceeding 35 mm and of a length not exceeding 30 m	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4140	37029711	Cinematographic films Not exceeding 16 mm; Of a width not exceeding 35 mm and of a length exceeding 30 m : 20	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4141	37029719	Other Cinematographic films Of a width not exceeding 35 mm and of a length exceeding 30 m : 20	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4142 4143	37029810 37029890	Cinematographic film Of a width exceeding 35 mm Other Films Of a width exceeding 35 mm	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Photographic paper or paperboard In rolls of a width exceeding		-											0
4144	37031010	610 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4145	37031020	Textiles In rolls of a width exceeding 610 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4146	37032010	Photographic paper or paperboard for colour photography (polychrome)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4147	37032020	Textiles for colour photography (polychrome)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4148	37039010	Other Photographic paper or paperboard	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4149	37039020	Other Textiles	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4150	37040010	Photographic paper, or paperboard, exposed but not developed	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4151	37040020	Cinematographic plates and film, exposed but not developed	10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4152 4153	37040030 37040090	Sensitised Textiles, exposed but not developed Other Photographic plates, film, paper, paper board and textiles,	10 10	10 10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4154	37050000	exposed but not developed Photographic plates and films, exposed and developed, other than cinematographic film	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4155	37061011	Feature films Made wholly in black and white and of a length not exceeding 4,000 metres Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4156	37061012	Feature films Made wholly in black and white and of a length exceeding 4,000 metres Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4157	37061013	Feature films Made wholly or partly in colour and of a length not exceeding 4,000 metres Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4158	37061014	Feature films Made wholly or partly in colour and of a length exceeding 4,000 metres Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4159	37061015	Children's films certified by the Central Board of Film Certification to be "Children's Film" Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4160	37061020	Documentary Shorts, and Films certified as such by the Central Board of Film Certification Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4161	37061030	News Reels and clippings Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4162	37061041	Advertisement shorts and films Made wholly in black and white Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4163	37061042	Advertisement shorts and films Made wholly or partly in colour Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4164	37061051	Other Patch prints, including Logos intended exclusively for the entertainment of children Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4165	37061052	Other Children's film certified by the Central Board of Films Certification to be "Children's Film" Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4166	37061059	Other children's film Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4167	37061061	Educational shorts, and films Certified as predominantly educational by the Central Board of Film Certification Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4168	37061062	Patch prints, including logos intended exclusively for educational purpose Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4169	37061063	Teaching aids including film strips of educational nature Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4170	37061069	Other Educational shorts, and films Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1.	CL N-	110.0.0-4-	Description	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
March Marc	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1.00 1.00	4171	37061070	mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1772 37000000 December of the contribution of the wind of time of the contribution of the wind of time of the contribution of the wind of time of the contribution of the wind of time of the wind of time of the wind of time of time of time of time of the wind of time o	4172	37061091	news clippings Of a width of 35 mm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	4173	37061092	are not cleared for Public exhibitions Of a width of 35 mm or	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	4174	37061099		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	4175	37069011	length not exceeding 4,000 metres.	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Authors Author	4176	37069012	length exceeding 4,000 metres.	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Authors Author	4177	37069013	length not exceeding 4,000 metres.	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Anthonic Desired of Part Certification to be Children's Flarin' 10	4178	37069014	length exceeding 4,000 metres.	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
100 37/09/000 Control Board of Firm Certification 10 10 11 10	4179	37069015	Board of Film Certification to be "Children's Film"	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4152 37090041 Other Approximation and price Made which in back and which will be added to the first of			Central Board of Film Certification											The state of the s	-	
Angle Angl																
An in Company Company			white													
1969 1969			colour	-												
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10			entertainment of children.													
4187 37066061 One Educational stotics, and first Certificial as predominantly educational by the Certificial ost production of first Certificial as predominantly educational by the Certificial ost position of first Certificial as predominantly of the Certificial ost production of first Certificial as predominantly of the Certificial ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost production ost product																
4189 37089080 Ober Technique das including film strips of educational purposes. 4190 37089081 Ober Technique das including film strips of educational shots, and time Certified as predominantly desired Board of Film certification of wide below 10			Other Educational shots, and films Certified as predominantly													
4188 37069083 Other Teaching aids including film strips of educational nature 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4188	37069062		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4190 37069064 docusional by Central Board of Film entification of width below 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4189	37069063		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4193 37069090 37069070 37064070 37069090 37	4190	37069064	educational by Central Board of Film certification of width below	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Alt 3 3706909 Other Chausin (visual news or Audio-Visual news news news news news news news news							_									
194 37068092 Direct Master Positives, exposed negatives, dupes and rush prints as are not cleared for Public exhibitions 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
Prints as are not ceasered or value exhibitions Fig. Prints as are not ceasered or value exhibitions Fig. Prints as are not ceasered or value exhibitions Fig. Prints as are not ceasered or value exhibitions Fig. Prints as are not ceasered or value exhibitions Fig. Prints as are not ceasered or value exhibitions Fig. Prints as are not ceasered or value exhibitions Fig. Prints as are not ceasered or value exhibitions Fig. Prints as are not ceasered or value exhibitions Fig. Fig. Prints as are not ceasered or value exhibitions Fig.			Other Master Positives, exposed negatives, dupes and rush													
4196 37071000 Sensitising Emulsions 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							-			-					-	
A198 3707909 Other chemical preparations for photographic uses 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
4199 38011000 Artificial graphite 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4197	37079010		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4200 38012000 Colloidal or semi-colloidal graphite 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
A201 38013000 Carbonaceous pastes for electrodes and similar pastes for 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0										-					-	
A 202 3801900 Others carbon in the form of pastes, blocks, plates or other 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Carbonaceous pastes for electrodes and similar pastes for													
4203 38021000 Activated carbon 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4202	38019000	Others carbon in the form of pastes, blocks, plates or other	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
A205 38029012 Activated bauxite 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Activated carbon					0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
4206 38029019 Other Activated natural mineral products 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			/ louvatod didiriii d				·	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	v
4207 38029020 Animal black (e.g. bone black and ivory black), including spent animal black 10 7.5 TEI 0																
4209 38040010 Lignin sulphonates 10 7.5 TEI 0<	4207	38029020	Animal black (e.g. bone black and ivory black), including spent animal black	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0		0	0	0	0		0
4210 38040020 Concentrated sulphate lye 10 7.5 TEI 0																
4211 38040090 Other Residual lyes from the manufacture of wood pulp 10 7.5 TEI 0 <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>																
4212 38051010 Wood turpentine oil and spirit of turpentine 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																

19-10 19-1				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1.00 1.00	4214	38051030		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
STATE 100 10	4215	38059010		10	7.5	TFI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2003 2003 3perior perior 2005 200								-								
1985 1985														-		
Content Cont							_									
1971 1972	4218	38059090		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
\$\frac{1}{222} \$\frac{1}{222} \$\frac{1}{222} \$\frac{1}{2}22 \$\frac{1}{2}222 \$\frac{1}{2}2222 \$\frac{1}{2}222 \$\frac{1}{2}2222 \$\frac{1}{2}2222 \$\frac{1}{2}2222 \$\frac{1}{2}2222 \$\frac{1}{2}2222 \$\frac{1}{2}2222 \$\frac{1}{2}2222 \$\frac{1}{2}2222 \$\frac{1}{2}	4219	38061010		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect			Other Rosin and resin acids				0			0	0				0	
39600000 Section per al manufacture (1960) 196000000 196000000000000000000000000000000000000	4004	20062000	Salts of rosin, of resin acids or of derivatives of rosin or resin	10	7.5	TEL	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
35560010 Res armin			acids, other than salts of rosin adducts				Ü	U	U	U	U	Ü	Ü	U	Ü	U
			g				-	-								
Authorities Authorities	4223	38069010		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
APPROVED Word Tar As Section	4224	38069090		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	4225	29070010		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Manual Publish Publish Brith, recovery pitch and surface preparations beared and publish problems of an employed publish problems of a recomplete publish problems of a recomplete publish problems of a recomplete publish problems of a recomplete publish problems of a recomplete publish publish problems of a recomplete publish publish problems of a recomplete publish publish problems of a recomplete publish publish problems of a recomplete publish publish problems of a recomplete publish publish publish problems of a recomplete publish																
### AU-100 Set Total reservation from contracting and an ethicity of an ethicity										- ŭ						
2005/200 2005	4227	38070030		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Accordance Content of the Conten	4228	38085200	DDT (ISO) (clofenotane (INN)), in packings of a net weight	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
2009-000																
Page Page	4229	38085900		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4231 3009(10) Containing one or more of substances specified in Sch-ending (1) 10 TR 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5			Sub-heading Note 1 to this Chapter													
Note 2 to this Cultiform, in Securing Color of the Weight Content of the Security	4230	38086100		10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
A231 38986000 No. 2 to this Chapter, in packings of a net weight content or control substances specified in \$1 - 10							_	_		_	-	_		,		1 -
A231 38098200 Containing one or more of statebances specified in Sub-heading All part of severe in Sub-heading All part one or more of statebances specified in Sub-heading All part one content of Sub-heading All part one content of Sub-heading All part one content of Sub-heading All part one or more of substances specified in 10 TR			exceeding 300 g													
According 2009 Section		Insecticides, Rodenticides and similar products of heading 3808														
Note 2 th the Crapter; in practage of a net weger content according 20 but not exceeding 7.7 % is second 1.0 but 10 but	4231	38086200		10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
222 30806901 30806900 20 min fragment mot study statement specified in 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	4201	00000200		10	10	110	J	Ü	,		J	Ü	Ü	Ü	Ü	
August Southeading of the Computer of Computer of Authorises specified in 10 10 TR 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5			exceeding 300 g but not exceeding 7.5 kg.													
Sub-heading Note 2 to this Chapter.			Other Insecticides, Rodenticides and similar products of													
4224 39898111 Alaminum phosphinis (for example Phosphate) 10 10 EXC EX	4232	38086900		10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4234 38089113 D.V.P. (Dimethy-dichtoro-wing-phosphate) 10 10 EXC																
A236 38089112 Dignal D.V.P. (Dimethyl-dichloro-vinyl-phosphate) 10																
4239 38089122 Merty tromide 10																
4238 38089123 Mellythromide 10 10 EXC EX																
4238 33089124 Melatrion 10 10 EXC																EXC
4249 38089191 Endoughan, Itenhical grade																EXC
4244 38089132 Quinal phos				10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC		EXC		EXC	EXC		EXC	EXC
4242 38089193 Seproturon 10 10 EXC																EXC
4244 38089193 Ferthion 10 10 EXC E																EXC
4244 38089135 Cipermethrin, technical grade 10 10 EXC																
4246 38089136 Allehrin																
4246 38089137 Synthetic pyrethrum																
4247 38089191 Repellant for insects such as flies, mosquito 10 10 EXC																
4248 38089192 Paper impregnated with insecticide such as DDT coated paper 10 10 EXC			Repellant for insects such as flies, mosquito													EXC
A249 38089199 Other Insecticides 10 10 EXC					EVC		EVC					EVO		EVO		
4250 38089210 Maneb 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							_				-	_	_	-	_	
4251 38089220 Sodium penta chlorophenate (santobrite) 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																EXC
4252 38089230 Thiram (letramethyl thiuram disulphide) 10 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
4253 38089240 Zineb 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
4254 38089250 Copper oxychloride 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
4255 38089290 Other Fungicides 10 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0															_	
4256 38089310 Chloromethyl phenozy acetic acid (M.C.P.A.) 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0											•					·
4257 38089320 2:4 Dichlorophenozy acetic acid and its esters 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 4258 38089330 Gibberellic acid 10 5 TEP over 5 years 4 3 2 1 0								-						v		
4258 38089330 Gibberellic acid 10 5 TEP over 5 years 4 3 2 1 0<	4257	38089320			10			6		2	0		0		0	0
4260 38089350 Weedicides and weed killing agents 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 4261 38089390 Other Herbicides, anti-sprouting products and plantgrowth regulators 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0	4258	38089330	Gibberellic acid	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	·		1		0		U		
4261 38089390 Other Herbicides, anti-sprouting products and plantgrowth regulators 10 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 4262 38089400 Disinfectants 10 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 4264 38089910 Pesticides, not elsewhere specified or included 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 4264 38089900 Other articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and control of the articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and c																
4261 38089390 regulators 10 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 4262 38089400 Disinfectants 10 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 4263 38089910 Pesticides, not elsewhere specified or included 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 4264 3808000 Other articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and 10 TEL 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4260	38089350		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
Tegulators	4261	38089390		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4263 38089910 Pesticides, not elsewhere specified or included 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0								-	4	-				^		
4264 3808000 Other articles (for example, sulphur-treated bands, wicks and														-		
							-	-			Ť		_			
	4264	38089990		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

O1 11		5	Standard	F# # D # #00	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	Rate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4265	38091000	Finishing agents, dye carriers With a basis of amylaceous substances	30	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4266	38099110	Textile assistant mordanting agents	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4267	38099120	Textile assistants desizing agents	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4268	38099130	Textile assistants dispersing agents	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4269	38099140	Textile assistants emulsifying agents	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4270	38099150	Textile assistants – hydro sulphite formaldehyde compound (Rongalite or formusul)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4271	38099160	Textile assistants – textile preservatives	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4272	38099170	Textile assistants water proofing agents	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4273	38099180	Prepared textile glazings, dressings and mordants	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4274	38099190	Other Finishing agents, dye carriers Of a kind used in the textile or like industries	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4275	38099200	Other Finishing agents, dye carriers Of a kind used in the paper or like industries	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4276	38099310	Fatty oil or pull up oil Of a kind used in the leather or like industries	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4277	38099390	Other Finishing agents, dye carriers	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4278	38101010	Pickling preparation and other soldering, brazing or welding	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		powder/pastes etc.									1				1
4279	38101020	Thermite portion for welding (alumina thermic heat generators) Other Pickling preparations for metal surfaces; soldering,	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4280	38101090	brazing or welding powders and pastes consisting of metal and other material	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4281	38109010	Preparation of a kind used as cores or coatings for welding electrodes and rods	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4282	38109090	Other auxiliary preparations for soldering, brazing or welding	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4283	38111100	Anti-knock preparations Based on lead compounds	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4284	38111900	Other Anti-knock preparations	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4285	38112100	Additives for lubricating oils Containing petroleum oils or oils obtained from bituminous minerals	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4286	38112900	Other Additives for lubricating oils	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4287	38119000	Other Additives for other liquids used for the same purposes as mineral oil	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4288	38121000	Prepared rubber accelerators	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4289	38122010	Phthalate plasticisers	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4290 4291	38122090 38123100	Other Compound plasticisers for rubber or plastics Mixtures of oligomers of 2, 2, 4-trimethyl-1, 2-dihydroquinoline	10	7.5 7.5	EXC TEI	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0
		(TMQ)				·	·			-		·	-	-	
4292	38123910	Anti-oxidants for rubber	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4293	38123920	Softeners for rubber	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4294	38123930	Vulcanizing agents for rubber	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4295	38123990	Other Anti-oxidising preparations and other compound stabilizers for rubber or plastics	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4296	38130000	Preparations and charges for fire extinguishers, charged fire extinguishing grenades	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4297	38140010	Composite solvents and thinners not elsewhere specified or included	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4298	38140020	Prepared paint or varnish removers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4299	38151100	Supported catalysts With nickel or nickel compounds as the active substance	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4300	38151210	Platinum or palladium catalysts with a base of activated carbon	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4301	38151290	Other Supported catalysts With precious metal or precious metal compounds as the active substance	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4302	38151900	Other Supported catalysts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other reaction initiators, reaction accelerators and catalytic													
4303	38159000	preparation, not elsewhere specified or included Refractory cements, mortars, concretes and similar	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4304 4305	38160000 38170011	compositions, other than products of heading 3801 Linear alkylbenzenes	10	7.5 7.5	TEI TR	7	0 6.5	6	0 5.5	5	0 5	0 5	5	0 5	0 5
4305	38170011	Other Mixed alkylbenzenes	10	7.5 7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
4307	38170019	Mixed alkylnaphthalenes	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
4308	38180010	Undefused silicon wafers	0	0	TEI	0	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4309	38180090	Other Chemical elements doped for use in electronics, in the form of discs, wafers or similar forms; chemical compounds doped for use in electronics	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4310	38190010	Hydraulic brake fluids	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	n	0
4310	30190010	Triyuraulic Drake Hulus	10	ıU	I IEI	U	U	U	U	U	L U	L U	U	U	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4311	38190090	Other Hydraulic brake fluids and other prepared liquids for hydraulic transmission, not containing or containing less than 70% by weight of petroleum oils or oils obtained from bituminous minerals	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4312	38200000	Anti-freezing preparations and prepared de-icing fluids	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4313	38210000	Prepared culture media for development or maintenance of micro-organisms(including viruses and the like) or of plant human or animal cells	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4314	38220011	Pregnancy confirmation reagent For medical diagnosis	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4315	38220012	Reagent for diagnosing AIDS	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4316	38220019	Other Diagnostic or laboratory reagents For medical diagnosis	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4317	38220090	Other Diagnostic or laboratory reagents on a backing, prepared diagnostic or laboratory reagents whether or not on a backing	30	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4318	38231100	Stearic Acid	30	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4319	38231200	Oleic acid	30	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4320	38231300	Tall oil fatty acids	30	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4321	38231900	Other Palm stearin	30	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4322	38237010	Cetyl alcohol	50	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4323 4324	38237020 38237030	Lauryl alcohol Oleyl alcohol	50 50	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4324	38237030	Stearyl alcohol	50	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4326	38237040	Other Industrial fatty alcohols	50	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4327	38241000	Prepared binders for foundry moulds or cores	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4328	38243000	Non-agglomerated metal carbides mixed together or with metallic binders	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4329	38244010	Damp proof or Water proof compounds	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4330	38244090	Other Prepared additives for cements, mortars or concretes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4331	38245010	Concretes ready to use known as "Ready-mix concrete (RMC)"	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4332 4333	38245090	Other Non-refractory mortars and concretes	10	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4333	38246010 38246090	In aqueous solution Other Sorbitol other than that of sub-heading 2905 44	30 30	20 20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4335	38247100	Mixtures Containing chlorofluorocarbons(CFCs), whether or not containing hydrochlorofluoro-carbons(HCFCs), perfluorocarbons(PFCs) or	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4336	38247200	hydrofluorocarbons(HFCs) Mixtures Containing bromochlorodifluoromethane,bromotrifluoromethane or dibromotetrafluoro-ethanes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4337	38247300	Mixtures Containing hydrobromofluorocarbons(HBFCs)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4338	38247400	Mixtures Containing hydrochlorofluoro-carbons(HCFCs) whether or not containing perfluorocarbons(PFCs)or hydrofluorocarbons(HFCs),but not containing chlorofluorocarbons(CFCs)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4339	38247500	Mixtures Containing carbon tetrachloride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4340	38247600	Mixtures Containing 1,1,1-trichloroethane(methyl chloroform	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4341	38247700	Mixtures Containing bromomethane(methylbromide)or bromochloromethane	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4342	38247800	Mixtures Containing perfluorocarbons(PFCs)or hydrofluorocarbons(HFCs), but not containing chlorofluorocarbons(CFCs)or hydrochlorofluorocarbons(HCFCs)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4343	38247900	Other Mixtures containing halogenated derivatives of methane, ethane or propane	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4344	38248100	Mixtures and preparations Containing oxirane(ethylene oxide)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4345	38248200	Mixtures and preparations Containing polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs), polychlorinated terphenyls (PCTs) or polybrominated biphenyls (PBBs)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4346	38248300	Mixtures and preparations Containing tris 2,3-dibromopropyl phosphate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4347	38248400	Mixtures and preparations Containing aldrin (ISO), camphechlor (ISO) (toxaphene), chlordane (ISO), chlordecone (ISO), DDT (ISO) (clofenotane (INN), 1, 1, 1 - trichloro-2, 2-bis(p-chlorophenyl)ethane), dieldrin (ISO, INN), endosulfan (ISO), endrin (ISO), heptachlor (ISO) or mirex (ISO)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11	11000	5	Standard	Fr. 1: B . 100	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4348	38248500	Mixtures and preparations Containing 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6-hexachlorocyclohexane (HCH (ISO)), including lindane (ISO, INN)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4349	38248600	Mixtures and preparations Containing pentachlorobenzene (ISO) or hexachlorobenzene (ISO)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4350	38248700	Mixtures and preparations Containing perfluorooctane sulphonic acid, its salts, perfluorooctane sulphonamides, or perfluorooctane sulphonyl fluoride	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4351	38248800	Mixtures and preparations Containing tetra-, penta-, hexa- hepta- or octabromodiphenyl ethers	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4352	38249100	Mixtures and preparations consisting mainly of (5-ethyl-2-methyl-2-oxido-1, 3, 2-dioxaphosphinan-5-yl)methyl methyl methylphosphonate and bis[(5-ethyl-2-methyl-2-oxido-1, 3, 2-dioxaphosphinan-5-yl) methyl] methylphosphonate:	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4353	38249900	Other Mixtures and preparations specified in Sub-heading Note 3 to this Chapter	17.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4354	38251000	Municipal waste	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4355	38252000	Sewage sludge	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4356	38253000	Clinical waste	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4357	38254100	Halogenated Waste	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4358	38254900	Other Waste organic solvents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4359	38255000	Wastes of metal picking liquors, hydraulic fluids, brake fluids and anti-freeze fluids	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4360	38256100	Other wastes from chemical or allied industries Mainly containing organic constituents	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4361	38256900	Other wastes from chemical or allied industries	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4362	38259000	Other residual products of the chemical or allied industries	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4363	38260000	Biodiesel and mixtures thereof, not containing or containing less than 70% by weight of petroleum oils and oils obtained from bituminous minerals	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4364	39011010	Linear low density polyethylene (LLDPE), in which ethylene monomer unit contributes 95% or more by weight of the total polymer content	10	7.5	TR of 50% in 5 years with specified year-wise TRQs	,									
4365	39011020	Low density polyethylene (LDPE)	10	7.5	TR of 50% in 5 years with specified year-wise TRQs	7.0 (TRQ - 45,000 MT)	6.5 (TRQ - 50,500 MT)	6.0 (TRQ - 56,000 MT)	5.0 (TRQ - 61,500 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 67,500 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 86,300 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 105,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 105,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 105,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 105,000 MT)
4366	39011090	Other Polyethylene having a specific gravity of less than 0.94	10	7.5	TR of 50% in 5 years with specified year-wise TRQs	1									
4367	39012000	Polyethylene having a specific gravity of 0.94 or more	10	7.5	TR of 50% in 5 years with specified year-wise TRQs	150,000 MT)	6.5 (TRQ - 168,000 MT)	6.0 (TRQ - 186,000 MT)	5.0 (TRQ - 204,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 222,000 MT)			3.75 (TRQ - 285,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 285,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 285,000 MT)
4368	39013000	Ethylene-vinyl acetate copolymers	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4369	39014010	Linear low density polyethylene (LLDPE), in which ethylene monomer unit contributes less than 95 % by weight of the total polymer content	10	7.5	TR of 50% in 5 years with specified year-wise TRQs	7.0 (TRQ -	6.5 (TRQ -	6.0 (TRQ -	5.0 (TRQ -	3.75 (TRQ -					
4370	39014090	Other Ethylene-alpha-olefin copolymers, having a specific gravity of less than 0.94	10	7.5	TR of 50% in 5 years with specified year-wise TRQs	45,000 MT)	50,500 MT)	56,000 MT)	61,500 MT)	67,500 MT)	86,300 MT)	105,000 MT)	105,000 MT)	105,000 MT)	105,000 MT)
4371	39019000	Other polymers of ethylene, in primary sources	10	7.5	TR of 50% in 5 years with specified year-wise TRQs	7.0 (TRQ - 11,000 MT)	6.5 (TRQ - 12,000 MT)	6.0 (TRQ - 13,000 MT)	5.0 (TRQ - 14,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 16,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 20,600 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 25,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 25,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 25,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 25,000 MT)
4372	39021000	Polypropylene	10	7.5	TR of 50% in 5 years with specified year-wise TRQs	70,000 MT)	6.5 (TRQ - 77,500 MT)	6.0 (TRQ - 85,000 MT)	5.0 (TRQ - 92,500 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 100,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 129,200 MT)		3.75 (TRQ - 158,500 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 158,500 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 158,500 MT)
4373	39022000	Poly iso- butylene	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4374	39023000	Propylene copolymers	10	7.5	TR of 50% in 5 years with specified year-wise TRQs	7.0 (TRQ - 50,000 MT)	6.5 (TRQ - 55,000 MT)	6.0 (TRQ - 60,000 MT)	5.0 (TRQ - 65,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 70,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 90,900 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 112,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 112,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 112,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 112,000 MT)

- · · ·			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4375	39029000	Other polymers of propylene or of other olefins, in primary forms	10	7.5	TR of 50% in 5 years with specified year-wise TRQs	7.0 (TRQ - 4,000 MT)	6.5 (TRQ - 4,500 MT)	6.0 (TRQ - 5,000 MT)	5.0 (TRQ - 5,500 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 6,000 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 7,700 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 9,500 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 9,500 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 9,500 MT)	3.75 (TRQ - 9,500 MT)
4376	39031100	Expansible Polystyrene	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4377	39031910	Moulding Powder Polystyrene	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
4378	39031990	Other Polystyrene	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
4379	39032000	Styrene-acrylonitrile (SAN) copolymers	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4380 4381	39033000 39039010	Acrylonitrile-butadine-styrene (ABS) copolymers Copolymers, solely of styrene with allyl aolcohol, of any acetyl value of 175 or more	10	7.5 7.5	TR EXC	7 EXC	6.5 EXC	6 EXC	5 EXC	3.75 EXC	3.75 EXC	3.75 EXC	3.75 EXC	3.75 EXC	3.75 EXC
4382	39039020	Brominated polystyrene, containing by weight 58% or more but not more than 71% of bromine, in one of the forms mentioned in Note 6(b) to this Chapter	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
4383	39039090	Other polymers of styrene, in primary forms	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4384	39041010	Emulsion grade PVC resin / PVC Pasteresin/ PVC dispersion resin	10	10											
4385	39041020	Suspension grade PVC resin	10	10	TR (Year-wise	•		_		-	_	_	_	-	i -
4386	39041090	Other Poly (vinyl chloride), not mixed with any other substances	10	10	TRQ)	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4387	39042100	Non-plasticised poly (vinyl chloride), mixed with other substances	10	10											
4388	39042200	Plasticised poly (vinyl chloride), mixed with other substances	10	10	TEP in 10 years TR (Year-wise	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4389 4390	39043010 39043090	Poly(vinyl derivatives)	10 10	10 10	TR (Year-wise	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4391	39044000	Other Vinyl chloride-vinyl acetate copolymers Other vinyl chloride copolymers	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4392	39045010	Copolymer of vinylidene chloride with acrylonitrite, in the form of expansible beads of a diameter of 4 micrometers or more but not more than 20 micrometers	10	7.5	TEP in 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
4393	39045090	Other Vinylidene chloride polymers	10	7.5	TEP in 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
4394	39046100	Polytetrafluroethylene	10	7.5	TEP in 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
4395	39046910	Poly (vinyl fluoride), in one of the forms mentioned in Note 6(b) to this Chapter	10	7.5	TR (Year-wise TRQ)	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4396	39046990	Other Fluro-polymers	10	7.5	TEP in 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
4397	39049010	Chlorinated poly vinyl chloride (CPVC) resin	10	10	TR (Year-wise TRQ)	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4398	39049090	Other Polymers of vinyl chloride or of other halogenated olefins, in primary forms	10	7.5	TR (Year-wise TRQ)	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4399	39051210	Poly(vinyl acetate) (PVA), moulding material	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4400	39051220	Poly(vinyl acetate) resins	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4401	39051290	Other Poly (vinyl acetate) In aqueous dispersion	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4402 4403	39051910 39051920	Poly(vinyl Acetate) (PVA) moulding material Poly(vinyl Acetate) and resins	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4404	39051920	Other Poly (vinyl acetate)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4405	39052100	Vinyl acetate copolymers In aqueous dispersion	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4406	39052900	Other Vinyl acetate copolymers	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4407	39053000	Poly(vinyl alcohol), whether or not containing unhydrolysed acetate groups	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4408	39059100	Copolymers	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4409 4410	39059910 39059990	Poly(vinyl pirolidone) (p alcohol) Other polymers of vinyl acetate or of other vinyl esters, in	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4411	39061010	primary forms; other vinyl polymers in primary forms Binders for pigments or inks	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4412	39061090	Other Poly (methyl methacrylate)	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4413	39069040	Poly (acrylic acid)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4414	39069050	Polyacrylonitrile (PAN)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4415 4416	39069060 39069070	Copolymers of acrylonitrile	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4416	39069070	Sodium polyacrylate Other Acrylic polymers in primary forms	10	7.5 7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4418	39071000	Polyacetals	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4419	39072010	Poly (ether alcohols)	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4420	39072090	Other polyethers	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4421	39073010	Epoxy resins	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4422	39073090	Others polyethers	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4423 4424	39074000 39075000	Polycarbonates Alkvd resins	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TR	7	0 6.5	6	0 5	0 3.75	0 3.75	0 3.75	0 3.75	0 3.75	0 3.75
4424	39075000	PET flake (chip) Having a viscosity number of 78 ml/g or higher	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
0		(. •		1	<u> </u>	1								

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4426	39076190	Other primary form Poly (ethylene terephthalate) Having a viscosity number of 78 ml/g or higher	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4427	39076930	Other PET flake (chip) Poly (ethylene terephthalate)	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4428	39076990	Other primary form Poly (ethylene terephthalate)	10	7.5 7.5	EXC TEI	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4429 4430	39077000 39079110	Poly(lactic acid) Maleic resins	10 10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4431	39079110	Polyester or contract resins	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4432	39079130	Fumeric Resins	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4433	39079140	Diallylphthalate resins	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4434	39079150	Poly (butylene terepthalate)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4435	39079190	Other Unsaturated polyesters	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4436	39079900	Other polyesters	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4437 4438	39081011 39081019	Polyamide -6 (Nylon-6) Flake (chip)	10 10	5 10	TR TR	4.5 9	4 8	3.5 7	3 6	2.5 5	2.5 5	2.5 5	2.5 5	2.5 5	2.5 5
4439	39081019	Other primary form Polyamide -6 (Nylon-6) Polyamide -11 (Nylon-11) Flake (chip)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4440	39081029	Other primary form Polyamide -11 (Nylon-11)	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4441	39081031	Polyamide -12 (Nylon-12) Flake (chip)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4442	39081039	Other primary form Polyamide -12 (Nylon-12)	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4443	39081041	Polyamide -6,6 (Nylon-6,6) Flake (chip)	10	5	TR	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5
4444	39081049	Other primary form Polyamide -6,6 (Nylon-6,6)	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4445	39081051	Polyamide -6,9 (Nylon-6,9)Flake (chip)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4446 4447	39081059 39081061	Other primary form Polyamide -6,9 (Nylon-6,9) Polyamide -6,10 (Nylon-6,10) Flake (chip)	10 10	10 5	TR TEI	9	8	7	6 0	5 0	5 0	5 0	5 0	5 0	5 0
4447	39081061	Other primary form Polyamide -6,10 (Nylon-6,10)	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4449	39081009	Polyamide -6,12 (Nylon-6,12) Flake (chip)	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4450	39081079	Other primary form Polyamide -6,12 (Nylon-6,12)	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4451	39089000	Other Polyamide in primary forms	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4452	39091010	Urea formaldehyde moulding powder	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4453	39091090	Other Urea resins; thiourea resins	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4454	39092010	Melamine formaldehyde resins	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4455	39092090	Other Melamine resins	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
4456	39093100	Poly(methylene phenyl isocyanate) (crude MDI,polymeric MDI)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4457 4458	39093910 39093990	Poly(phenylene oxide) Other amino-resins	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI EXC	EXC	EXC	0 EXC	EXC	EXC	0 EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4459	39094010	Cresol formaldehyde oxide	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4460	39094020	Phenol formaldehyde moulding powder	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4461	39094030	Alkyl Phenol formaldehyde resins	10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4462	39094040	Ketonic resins	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4463	39094050	Phenoxi resins	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4464 4465	39094060	Terpene phenolic resins	10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4466	39094090 39095000	Other Phenolic resins Polyurethanes	10 10	7.5	TR	7	6.5	6	5	0 3.75	0 3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75	3.75
4467	39100010	Silicone resins	10	7.5	TEI	0	0.0	0	0	0	0	0.70	0	0	0
4468	39100020	Silicone oil	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4469	39100090	Other Silicones in primary forms	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4470	39111010	Coumarone-indene resins	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4471	39111090	Other Petroleum resins, coumarone-indene or coumarone,	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4472	39119010	indene resins and polyterpenes Polysulphones	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4473	39119090	Other petroleum resins, coumarone-indene resins, polyterpenes, polysulphides, polysulphones and other products specified in Note 3 to this chapter, not included elsewhere specified or included in primary forms	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4474	39121110	Non-plasticised Cellulose acetate flakes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4475 4476	39121120 39121130	Non-plasticised Cellulose acetate moulding powder Non-plasticised Cellulose acetobutyrate moulding powder	10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4477	39121140	Non-plasticised Cellulose nitrate, dynamic grade	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4478	39121190	Other Non-plasticised Cellulose acetate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4479	39121210	Plasticised Cellulose acetate flakes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4480	39121220	Plasticised Cellulose acetate moulding powder	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4481	39121230	Plasticised Cellulose acetobutyrate moulding powder	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4482	39121290	Other Plasticised Cellulose acetates	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4483 4484	39122011 39122019	Non-plasticised Moulding powders Other Non-plasticised Cellulose nitrates (including collodions)	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4485	39122019	Non-plasticised Moulding powders	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4486	39122029	Other Non-plasticised Cellulose nitrates (including collodions)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4487	39123100	Carboxymethyl cellulose and its salts	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4488	39123911	Non-plascised Ethyl cellulose,	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Cahadi	ula of Tariff D	ate Concessi	iono (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4489	39123912	Non-plascised Methyl cellulose	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4490	39123919	Other Non-plascised cellulose ethers	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4491	39123921	Plasticised Ethyl cellulose	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4492	39123922	Plasticised Methyl cellulose	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4493	39123929	Other Plasticised cellulose ether	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4494	39129010	Cellulose Propionate and aceto propionate non plasticised	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4495	39129020	Viscose sponge	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4496	39129090	Other cellulose and its chemical derivatives, not elsewhere specified or included, in primary forms	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4497	39131010	Sodium Alginate	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4498	39131090	Other Alginic acid, its salts and esters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4499	39139011	Chlorinated Rubber	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4500	39139019	Other Chemical derivatives of natural rubber	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4501	39139020	Hardened proteins (such as hardened casein, gelatin etc)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4502	39139030	Dextran	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4503	39139090	Other natural ploymers not elsewhere specified or included, in primary forms	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4504	39140010	lon-exchangers of the condensation, polycondensation or polyaddition type	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4505	39140020	Ion-exchangers of polymerisation or co-polymerisation type	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4506	39140090	Other Ion–exchangers based on polymers of headings 3901 to 3913, in primary forms	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4507	39151000	Waste, parings and scrap Of polymers of ethylene	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4508	39152000	Waste, parings and scrap Of polymers of styrene	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4509	39153010	Waste, parings and scrap Of co-polymers of vinyl chloride	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4510	39153090	Other Waste, parings and scrap Of polymers of vinyl chloride	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4511	39159010	Waste, parings and scrap Of polypropylene	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4512	39159021	Waste, parings and scrap Of co-polymers of vinyl acetate	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4513	39159029	Other Waste, parings and scrap Of polymers of vinyl acetate	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4514	39159030	Waste, parings and scrap Of acrylic polymers and methyacrylic co-polymers	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4515	39159041	Waste, parings and scrap Of alkyds and polyesters	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4516 4517	39159042 39159049	Waste, parings and scrap Of pet Bottles	10 10	7.5 7.5	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC
4517	39159049	Waste, parings and scrap Of epoxide resins Waste, parings and scrap Of Polyamides	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4519	39159061	Waste, parings and scrap Of Folyamides Waste, parings and scrap Of phenoplast	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4520	39159062	Waste, parings and scrap Of aminoplast	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4521	39159063	Waste, parings and scrap Of polyurethanes	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4522	39159071	Waste, parings and scrap Of regenerated cellulose	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4523	39159072	Cellulose plastic waste such as cellulose nitrates film scrap non- plasticised	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4524	39159073	Cellulose plastic waste such as cellulose nitrates plasticised	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4525	39159074	Cellulose plastic waste such as cellulose acetate film scrap non plasticised	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4526	39159075	Cellulose plastic waste film as such cellulose acetate plasticised	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4527	39159090	Other Waste, parings and scrap of plastics	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4528	39161010	Rods of polyethylene	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4529	39161020	Canes Of polymers of ethylene	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4530	39161090	Other monofilament Of polymers of ethylene	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4531	39162011	Canes Of poly (vinyl chloride) copolymers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4532 4533	39162019 39162091	Other monofilament Of poly (vinyl chloride) copolymers Canes monofilament Of polymers of vinyl chloride	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4534	39162091	Other monofilament Of polymers of vinyl chloride	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4535	39169010	Canes Of other plastics	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4536	39169021	Monofilament Of Phenoplast	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4537	39169022	Monofilament Of Aminoplast	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4538	39169023	Monofilament Of Alkyds and polysters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4539	39169024	Monofilament Of Polyamides	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4540	39169025	Monofilament Of Polyurethanes	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4541	39169026	Monofilament Of Epoxide-resins (including waste and Scrap)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4542	39169027	Monofilament Of Polypropylene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4543	39169028	Monofilament Of Acrylicmethacrylic and acrylomethcrylic polymers	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·													

01.11	11000	D	Standard	F# # D # 600	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4544	39169031	Monofilament Of polymerisation and copolymerisation products of polystyrene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4545	39169032	Monofilament Of polymethyl methacrylate	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4546 4547	39169040 39169050	Monofilament Of regenerated cellulose Monofilament Of cellulose nitrate and celluloid, whether or not	10 10	10 10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC
		plasticized													
4548	39169060	Monofilament Of Vulcanized fibre Monofilament Of Cellulose acetate and acetate butyrate,	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4549	39169070	whether or not plasticized	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4550	39169080	Monofilament Of Vinyl plastic	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4551	39169090	Monofilament Of other polymerisation and copolymerisation products	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4552	39171010	Artificial guts hardened protein	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4553	39171020	Artificial guts Of cellulosic materials	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4554	39172110	Tubes of polyethylene	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4555	39172190	Other Tubes of polymers of ethylene	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4556	39172200	Tubes Of polymers of propylene	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4557	39172310	Seamless tubes Of polymers of vinyl chloride	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4558	39172390	Other tubes Of polymers of vinyl chloride	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4559	39172910	Seamless tubes of copolymers of vinyl acetate and vinyl chloride	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4560	39172920	Seamless tubes of polymers and copolymers of polystyrene	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4561	39172930	Tubes of cellulose nitrate and celluloid, whether or not plasticised	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4562	39172940	Tubes of cellulose acetate or acetate butyrate	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4563	39172950	Tubes of vinyl plastics	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4564	39172990	Other Tubes Of other plastics	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4565	39173100	Flexible tubes, pipes and hoses, having a minimum burst pressure of 27.6. Mpa	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4566	39173210	Other tubes, pipes and hoses Of condensation or rearrangement polymerisation products, whether or not chemically modified	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4567	39173220	Other tubes, pipes and hoses Of addition polymerisation products	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4568	39173290	Other tubes, pipes and hoses not reinforced or otherwise combined with other materials, without fittings	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4569	39173300	Other tubes, pipes and hoses not reinforced or otherwise combined with other materials, with fittings	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4570	39173910	Tubes, pipes and hoses Of condensation or reaggangement polymerisation products, whether or not chemically modified	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4571	39173920	Tubes, pipes and hoses Of addition polymerisation products	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4572	39173990	Other Tubes, pipes and hoses	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4573	39174000	Fittings	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4574	39181010	Wall or ceiling coverings combined with knitted or woven fabrics, nonwovens or felts	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4575	39181090	Other floor, wall or ceiling coverings of vinyl chloride	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4576	39189010	Floor coverings of linoxyn	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4577	39189020	Wall or ceiling coverings combined with knitted or woven fabrics, nonwovens or felts	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4578	39189090	Other Floor, wall or ceiling coverings Of other plastics	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4579	39191000	Self- adhesive plates, sheets, film, foil, tape, strip and other flat shapes of plastics In rolls of width not exceeding 20 cm	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4580	39199010	Plastic stickers, whether or not printed, embossed, and or impregnated.	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4581	39199020	Cellulose adhesive tape	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4582	39199090	Other Self- adhesive plates, sheets, film, foil, tape, strip and other flat shapes of plastics, whether or not in rolls	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4583	39201011	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Sheets of polyethylene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4584	39201012	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Sheets of polyethylene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4585	39201019	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Sheets of polyethylene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4586	39201091	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polymers of entylene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4587	39201092	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polymers of entylene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		oneste, min, roll and strip or polymers of entylene	l .		1	l	ı	1	l	l	1	1		l .	

CI No	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4588	39201099	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polymers of ethylene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4589	39202010	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polymers of propylene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4590	39202020	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polymers of propylene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4591	39202090	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polymers of propylene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4592	39203010	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polymers of styrene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4593	39203020	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polymers of styrene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4594	39203090	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polymers of styrene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4595	39204300	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Containing by weight not less than 6% of plasticizers Of polymers of vinyl chloride	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4596	39204900	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Containing by weight not less than 6% of plasticizers Of polymers of vinyl chloride	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4597	39205111	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Sheets Of poly (methyl methacrylate)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4598	39205112	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Sheets Of poly (methyl methacrylate)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4599	39205119	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Sheets Of poly (methyl methacrylate)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4600	39205191	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, film, foil and strip Of poly (methyl methacrylate)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4601	39205192	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, film, foil and strip Of poly (methyl methacrylate)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4602	39205199	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, film, foil and strip Of poly (methyl methacrylate)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4603	39205911	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Polyacrylate sheets	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4604	39205912	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Polyacrylate sheets	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4605	39205919	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Polyacrylate sheets	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4606	39205991	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of acrylic polymers	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4607	39205992	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of acrylic polymers	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4608	39205999	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of acrylic polymers	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4609	39206110	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polycarbonates	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4610	39206120	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polycarbonates	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4611	39206190	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polycarbonates	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4612	39206210	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of poly (ethylene terephthalate)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4613	39206220	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of poly (ethylene terephthalate)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4614	39206290	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of poly (ethylene terephthalate)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4615	39206310	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of unsaturated polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4616	39206320	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of unsaturated polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4617	39206390	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of unsaturated polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

CI No	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4618	39206911	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Packaging film Of other polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4619	39206912	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Packaging film Of other polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4620	39206919	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Packaging film Of other polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4621	39206921	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Sun and/or dust control film Of other polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4622	39206922	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Sun and/or dust control film Of other polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4623	39206929	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Sun and/or dust control film Of other polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4624	39206931	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Other film Of other polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4625	39206932	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Other film Of other polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4626	39206939	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated film Of other polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4627	39206991	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of other polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4628	39206992	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of other polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4629	39206999	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of other polyesters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4630	39207111	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Film Cello phane transparent	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4631	39207119	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Cello phane transparent	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4632	39207121	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plain Sheets of cellulose nitrate and celluloid, whether or not plasticized	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4633	39207129	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Sheets of cellulose nitrate and celluloid, whether or not plasticized	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4634	39207191	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of regenerated cellulose	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4635	39207192	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, Plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of regenerated cellulose	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4636	39207199	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of regenerated cellulose	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4637	39207311	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Sheet of cellulose acetate, non-plasticized	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4638	39207312	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Sheet of cellulose acetate, non-plasticized	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4639	39207319	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Sheet of cellulose acetate, non-plasticized	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4640	39207321	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Sheets of cellulose acetate, plasticized	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4641	39207322	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Sheets of cellulose acetate, plasticized	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4642	39207329	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Sheets of cellulose acetate, plasticized	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4643	39207391	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of cellulose acetate	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4644	39207392	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of cellulose acetate	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4645	39207399	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of cellulose acetate	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4646	39207911	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Sheets of cellulose nitrate and celluloid, whether or not plasticized	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4647	39207912	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Sheets of cellulose nitrate and celluloid, whether or not plasticized	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4648	39207919	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Sheets of cellulose nitrate and celluloid, whether or not plasticized	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4649	39207991	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid , plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of other cellulose derivatives	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

CL No.	HS 8 Code	Di-di	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4650	39207992	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of other cellulose derivatives	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4651	39207999	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of other cellulose derivatives	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4652	39209110	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain, Plates, sheets, foil and strip of poly vinyl butyral	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4653	39209120	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain, Plates, sheets, foil and strip of poly vinyl butyral	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4654	39209190	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, foil and strip of poly vinyl butyral	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4655	39209211	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Poly (amide fluoride) film	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4656	39209212	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Poly (amide fluoride) film	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4657	39209219	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Poly (amide fluoride) film	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4658	39209291	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of polyamides	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4659	39209292	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of polyamides	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4660	39209299	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of polyamides	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4661	39209310	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of amino-resins	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4662	39209320	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of amino-resins	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4663	39209390	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of amino-resins	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4664	39209410	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of phenolic resins	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4665	39209420	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of phenolic resins	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4666	39209490	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, foil and strip Of phenolic resins	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4667	39209911	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip of poly(vinyl acetate)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4668	39209912	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip of poly(vinyl acetate)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4669	39209919	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip of poly(vinyl acetate)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4670	39209921	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Film, sheets, strip of vinyl plastics	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4671	39209922	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Film, sheets, strip of vinyl plastics	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4672	39209929	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Film, sheets, strip of vinyl plastics	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4673	39209931	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Plates, sheets, strip, film or foil of copolymers of vinyl chloride and vinyl acetate	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4674	39209932	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Plates, sheets, strip, film or foil of copolymers of vinyl chloride and vinyl acetate	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4675	39209939	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Plates, sheets, strip, film or foil of copolymers of vinyl chloride and vinyl acetate	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4676	39209941	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Sheet of poly (tetrafluoro-ethylene) (PTFE)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4677	39209942	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Sheet of poly (tetrafluoro-ethylene) (PTFE)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4678	39209949	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Sheet of poly (tetrafluoro-ethylene) (PTFE)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4679	39209951	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Rigid, plain Retro reflective sheeting	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4680	39209952	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Flexible, plain Retro reflective sheeting	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4681	39209959	Other Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Retro reflective sheeting	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4682	39209960	Non-cellular and not reinforced, laminated Clicking boards for leather machinery	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

Secretary Secr	CL N-	110.0.0-4-	Description	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
1995 1995	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
Second Second	4683	39209991		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1000	4684	39209992		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
Sept Sept	4685	39209999		15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
March 1969 3911150 2000	4686	39211100	Cellular Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of polymers of styrene	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
Mode 1967	4687	39211200		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
Month Mont	4688	39211310		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
Sect Mode Sect Mode Sect Mode Sect	4689	39211390		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
March Marc	4690	39211400		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
April Apri	4691	39211900	Cellular Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of other plastics	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	4692	39219010		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
	4693	39219021	of vinyl chloride	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
## ## ## ## ## ## ## #	4694	39219022	polymers of vinyl chloride	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
	4695	39219023		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
## ## ## ## ## ## ## #	4696	39219024	polymers of vinyl chloride	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4699 39219025 Other Places, schees, first, foll and strip Of polymers of viryl of both declared places, schees, first, foll and strip Of polymers of viryl of both declared places, schees, first, foll and strip Of polymers of viryl of both declared places, schees, first, foll and strip Of polymers of viryl of both declared places, schees, first, foll and strip Of polymers of viryl of both declared places, schees, first, foll and strip Of polymers of viryl of polymers of viryl of both declared places, schees, first, foll and strip Of polymers of viryl of viryl of viryl	4697	39219025		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
Advance Adva	4698	39219026	of vinyl chloride	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	4699	39219029		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
## 1995 Professional Segmentated cellulose 10 10 EXC 4700	39219031	regenerated cellulose	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	
Process Progress	4701	39219032		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
## 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	4702	39219033	regenerated cellulose	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4705 39219036 Festival Plates sheets, film, foil and strip Of regenerated cellulose 10 10 EXC	4703	39219034	The state of the s	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
### 4706 39219039 Other Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of regenerated cellulose 10 10 EXC	4704	39219035	regenerated cellulose	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
A	4705	39219036		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4708 39219092 Plastics 280 Plastics 39219092 Plastics 280	4706	39219039	* *	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
Plastics 10 10 EXC E	4707	39219091	Plastics	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
Ario 39219093 Plastics 10 10 EXC E	4708	39219092	Plastics	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
A710 39219094 Plastics Plastics Other Rigid, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Other Rigid, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Other Plates, sheets, film, foil	4709	39219093	Plastics	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
A711 39219096 Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics Differ Flexible, laminated Plates, sheets, film, foil and strip Of Plastics EXC	4710	39219094		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
A712 39219099 Plastics 10 10 EXC E	4711	39219095		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4714 39221000 Baths, shower-baths, sinks and wash basins 15 15 TR 13.5 12 10.5 9 7.5	4712	39219096		10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4715 39222000 Lavatory seats and covers 15 15 15 TR 13.5 12 10.5 9 7.5 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>EXC</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>EXC</td>										EXC						EXC
4716 39229000 Other sanitary items of plastics 15 15 TR 13.5 12 10.5 9 7.5 <				10						9					7.0	7.5
4717 39231010 Plastic containers for audio or video cassettes, cassette tapes, floppy disk and similar articles 15 15 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC																7.5 7.5
4718 39231020 Watch-box, jewellery box and similar containers of plastics 15 15 EXC			Plastic containers for audio or video cassettes, cassette tapes,													EXC
4720 39231040 Packing for accommodating connectors 15 15 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC	4718	39231020		15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4720 39231040 Packing for accommodating connectors 15 15 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC	4719	39231030	Insulated ware - Boxes, cases, crates	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4721 39231090 Other Boxes, cases, crates and similar articles of plastics 15 15 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC				15			EXC		EXC		EXC	EXC		EXC		EXC
	4721	39231090	Other Boxes, cases, crates and similar articles of plastics	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ile of Tariff R	Rate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4722	39232100	Sacks and bags (including cones) of polymers of ethylene	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4723	39232910	Sacks and bags (including cones) of poly (vinyl chloride)	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4724	39232990	Other Sacks and bags (including cones) Of other plastics	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4725	39233010	Insulated ware - Carboys, bottles, flasks	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4726	39233090	Other Carboys, bottles, flasks and similar articles	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4727	39234000	Spools, cops, bobbins and similar supports	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4728	39235010	Caps and closures for bottles	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4729	39235090	Other Stoppers, lids, caps and other closures	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4730	39239010	Other Insulated ware	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4731 4732	39239020 39239090	Other Aseptic bags Other articles for conveyance and packing of goods, of plastic	15 15	15 15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4733 4734	39241010 39241090	Insulated Tableware and kitchenware Other Tableware and kitchenware, Of plastics	15 15	15 15	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC
4735	39249010	Toilet articles Of plastics	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4736	39249010	Other Insulated Household articles Of plastics	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		Other tableware kitchenware, household articles and hygiene or													
4737	39249090	toilet articles Of plastics	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4738	39251000	Reservoirs tanks, vats and similar containers, of a capacity exceeding 300 L	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4739	39252000	Doors, windows and their frames and thresholds for doors	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4740	39253000	Shutters, blinds (including venetian blinds) and similar articles and parts thereof	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4741	39259010	Other builders ware of plastics,not elsewhere specified or included of polyurethane	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4742	39259090	Other builders ware of plastics,not elsewhere specified or included	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4743	39261011	Office supplies of a kind classified as stationery other than pins, clips, and writing instruments of polyurethane foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4744	39261019	Other Office supplies of a kind classified as stationery other than pins, clips, and writing instruments	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4745	39261091	Office or school supplies of polyurethane foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4746	39261099	Other Office or school supplies	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4747	39262011	Disposable gloves	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4748	39262019	Non disposable gloves	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4749	39262021	Aprons of polyurethane foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4750	39262029	Other Aprons	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4751 4752	39262031 39262039	Plastic stickers for garments of polyurethane foam	15 15	15	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC
4752	39262039	Other Plastic stickers for garments Collar stays, patties, butterfly, shoulder-pads and other stays of	15	15 15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4754	39262049	polyurethane foam Other Collar stays, patties, butterfly, shoulder-pads and other	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4755	39262091	Stays Articles of apparel and clothing accessories of polyurethane	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4755	39202091	foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4756	39262099	Other Articles of apparel and clothing accessories, of plastics and articles of other materials of heading 3901 to 3914	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4757	39263010	Fittings for furniture, coach work or the like Of polyurethane foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4758	39263090	Other Fittings for furniture, coach work or the like	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4759	39264011	Bangles Of polyurethane foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4760	39264019	Other Bangles, of plastics and other materials of heading 3901	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4761	39264021	to 3914 Beads Of polyurethane foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4761	39264029	Other Beads, of plastics and other materials of heading 3901 to	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		3914													
4763	39264031	Statuettes Of polyurethane foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4764	39264039	Other Statuettes, of plastics and other materials of heading 3901 to 3914	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4765	39264041	Table and other household articles (including hotel and restaurant) for decorationof polyurethane foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4766	39264049	Other table and other household articles (including hotel and restaurant) for decoration, of plastics and other materials of	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4767	39264051	heading 3901 to 3914	15	45	EVC	EVC	EVC	EVC	EVC	EVC	EVC	EVC	FVC	EXC	EVC
4767		Decorative sheets Of polyurethane foam Other decorative sheets, of plastics and other materials of	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC		EXC
4768	39264059	heading 3901 to 3914	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.		·	Rate (%)		Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4769	39264060	Sequine	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4770	39264091	Other Statuettes and ornamental articles Of polyurethane foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4771	39264099	Other Statuettes and ornamental articles, of plastics and other materials of heading 3901 to 3914	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4772	39269010	PVC belt conveyor	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4773	39269021	Couplers, packing rings, O rings Of polyurethane foam Other Couplers, packing rings, O rings, of plastics and other	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4774	39269029	materials of heading 3901 to 3914	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4775	39269031	Lasts, with or without steel hinges; EVA and grape sheets for soles and heels; welts Of polyurethane foam	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4776	39269039	Other lasts, with or without steel hinges; EVA and grape sheets for soles and heels; welts	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4777	39269041	Rings, buckles, tacks, washers and other decorative fittings Of polyurethane foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4778	39269049	Other Rings, buckles, tacks, washers and other decorative fittings, of plastics and other materials of heading 3901 to 3914	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4779	39269051	Retro reflective sheeting of other than of heading 3920 Of polyurethane foam	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4780	39269059	Other Retro reflective sheeting of other than of heading 3920	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4781	39269061	Hangers Of polyurethane foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4782	39269069	Other Hangers, of plastics and other materials of heading 3901 to 3914	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4783	39269071	Plastic or nylon tipped hammers; insulating liner of nylon, HDPE Of polyurethane foam	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4784	39269079	Other Plastic or nylon tipped hammers; insulating liner of nylon, HDPE	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4785	39269080	Polypropylene articles, not elsewhere specified or included	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4786	39269091	Other articles of plastics and articles of other materials of headdings 3901 to 3914 Of polyurethane foam	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4787	39269099	Other articles of plastics and articles of other materials of headdings 3901 to 3914	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4788	40011010	Prevulcanised Natural rubber latex	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4789	40011020	Other than prevulcanised Natural rubber latex	70	70	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4790	40012100	Smoked sheets of Natural rubber in other forms	25	25% or Rs.30/- per kg which ever is lower	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4791	40012200	Technically specified natural rubber (TSNR)	25	25% or Rs.30/- per kg which ever is lower	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4792	40012910	Hevea	25	25% or Rs.30/- per kg which ever is lower	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4793	40012920	Pale Crepe	25	25% or Rs.30/- per kg which ever is lower	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4794	40012930	Estate Brown Crepe	25	25% or Rs.30/- per kg which ever is lower	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4795	40012940	Oil extended natural rubber	25	25% or Rs.30/- per kg which ever is lower	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4796	40012990	Natural rubber in other forms	25	25% or Rs.30/- per kg which ever is lower	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4797	40013000	Balata, gutta-percha, guayule, chicle, and similar natural gums	10	10% or Rs.30/- per kg which ever is lower	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4798	40021100	Latex - Synthetic rubber	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4799	40021910	Oil extended styrene butadiene rubber	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4800	40021920	Styrene butadiene rubber with styrene content of over 50%	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4801	40021930	Styrene butadiene styrene oil bound copolymer	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4802	40021990	Other Styrene-butadiene rubber (SBR); carboxylated styrene- butadiene rubber (XSBR)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4803	40022000	Butadiene rubber (BR)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4804	40023100	Isobutene-isoprene(butyl) rubber (IIR)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4805	40023900	Other Isobutene-isoprene (butyl) rubber (IIR); halo-isobutene- isoprene rubber (CIIR or BIIR)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4806	40024100	Latex Chlorprene (Chlorobutadiene) rubber (CR) -	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4807 4808	40024900 40025100	Other Chlorprene (Chlorobutadiene) rubber (CR) Latex - Acrylonitrile-butadiene rubber (NBR)	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8 8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4809	40025100	Other Acrylonitrile-butadiene rubber (NBR)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4810	40026000	Isoprene rubber (IR)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Ethylene-propylene-non-conjugated diene rubber (EPDM)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
31. NO.	ns a code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4812	40028010	Latex Mixtures of any product of heading 40 01 with any product of this heading	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4813	40028020	Chemically modified form of natural rubber including graft rubber	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4814	40028090	Other Mixtures of any product of heading 40 01 with any product of this heading	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4815	40029100	Other synthatic ruber Latex	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4816	40029910	Factice (rubber substitute derived from oil)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4817	40029920	Tread rubber compound, cushion compound, cushion gum and tread gum for resoling or repairing or retreading rubber tyres	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4818	40029990	Other synthetic rubber and factice derived form oils, in primary forms or in plates, sheets or strips	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4819	40030000	Reclaimed rubber in primary forms or in plates, sheets or strip	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4820	40040000	Waste, parings and scrap of rubber (other than hard rubber) and powders and granules obtained therefrom.	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4821	40051000	Compounded rubber with carbon black or silica	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4822	40052010	Can sealing compound- Solutions; dispersions other than those of sub-heading 4005 10	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4823	40052090	Other Solutions; dispersions other than those of sub-heading 4005 10	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4824	40059110	Hospital Sheeting - Plates, sheets and strip of compounded rubber	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4825	40059190	Other Plates, sheets and strip of compounded rubber	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4826	40059910	Granules of unvulcanised natural or synthetic rubber, compounded, ready for vulcanisation	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4827	40059990	Other compounded rubber, unvulcanised, in primary forms or in plates, sheets or strips	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4828	40061000	Camel-back strips for retreading rubber tyres	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4829	40069010	Thread, not covered-Other forms and articles of unvulcaised rubber	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4830	40069090	Other forms and articles of unvulcaised rubber	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4831	40070010	Vulcanised rubber Thread, not covered	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4832	40070020	Vulcanised rubber Cord, not covered	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4833	40070090	Other Vulcanised rubber and cord	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4834	40081110	Plates, sheets and strip of micro-cellular rubber	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4835	40081190	Other Plates, sheets and strip Of cellular rubber	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4836	40081910	Block of micro-cellular rubber but not of latex foam sponge, used in the manufacture of soles, heels or soles and heels combined, for footwear	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4837	40081990	Other plates, sheets, strip, rods and profile shapes of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4838	40082110	Plates, sheets and strip Of non-cellular rubber Used in the manufacture of soles, heels, or soles and heels combined, for footwear	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4839	40082120	Plates, sheets and strip Of non-cellular rubber For resoling or repairing or retreading rubber typres	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4840	40082190	Other Plates, sheets and strip Of non-cellular rubber	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4841	40082910	Rubber sheets and Resin rubber sheets for soles and heels Of non-cellular rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4842	40082920	Blocks used in the manufacture of soles , heels or soles and heels combined, for footwear Of non-cellular rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4843	40082930	Latex foam sponge Of non-cellular rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4844	40082940	Tread rubber and tread packing strip for resoling are repairing or retreading rubber tyres Of non-cellular rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4845	40082990	Other Rods and profile shapes Of non-cellular rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

CL N-	110.0.0-4-	Dindia	Standard	Effective Data (0)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4846	40091100	Tube, pipes and hoses, of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber Without fittings Not reinforced or otherwise combined with other materials	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4847	40091200	Tube, pipes and hoses, of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber With fittings Not reinforced or otherwise combined with other materials	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4848	40092100	Tube, pipes and hoses, of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber Without fittings - Reinforced or otherwise combined only with metal:	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4849	40092200	Tube, pipes and hoses, of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber With fittings - Reinforced or otherwise combined only with metal:	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4850	40093100	Tube, pipes and hoses, of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber Without fittings Reinforced or otherwise combined only with textile materials	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4851	40093200	Tube, pipes and hoses, of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber With fittings Reinforced or otherwise combined only with textile materials	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4852	40094100	Tube, pipes and hoses, of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber without fittings Reinforced or otherwise combined with other materials	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4853	40094200	Tube, pipes and hoses, of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber with fittings Reinforced or otherwise combined with other materials	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4854	40101110	Conveyor belts or belting Reinforced only with metal Where the rubber compound content is less than 25% by weight	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4855	40101190	Other Conveyor belts or belting Reinforced only with metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4856	40101210	Conveyor belts or belting Reinforced only with textile materials Where the rubber compound content is less than 25% by weight	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4857	40101290	Other Conveyor belts or belting Reinforced only with textile materials	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4858	40101910	Other Conveyor belts or belting Where the rubber compound	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4859	40101990	content is less than 25% by weight Other Conveyor belts or belting	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4860	40103110	Endless transmission belts of trapezoidal cross-section (V- belts), V-ribbed, of an outside circumference exceeding 60 cm but not exceeding 180 cm Where the rubber compound content is less than 25% by weight	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4861	40103190	Other Endless transmission belts of trapezoidal cross-section (V-belts), V-ribbed, of an outside circumference exceeding 60 cm but not exceeding 180 cm	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4862	40103210	Endless transmission belts of trapezoidal cross-section (V- belts), other than V-ribbed, of an outside circumference exceeding 60 cm but not exceeding 180 cm Where the rubber compound content is less than 25% by weight	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4863	40103290	Other Endless transmission belts of trapezoidal cross- section (V-belts), other than V-ribbed, of an outside circumference exceeding 60 cm but not exceeding 180 cm	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4864	40103310	Endless transmission belts of trapezoidal crosssection (V-belts), V-ribbed, of an outside circumference exceeding 180 cm but not exceeding 240 cm Where the rubber compound content is less than 25% by weight	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4865	40103390	Other Endless transmission belts of trapezoidal crosssection (V- belts), V-ribbed, of an outside circumference exceeding 180 cm but not exceeding 240 cm	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4866	40103410	Endless transmission belts of trapezoidal crosssection (V- belts), other than V-ribbed, of an outside circumference exceeding 180 cm but not exceeding 240 cm Where the rubber compound content is less than 25% by weight	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4867	40103490	Other Endless transmission belts of trapezoidal crosssection (V- belts), other than V-ribbed, of an outside circumference exceeding 180 cm but not exceeding 240 cm	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4868	40103510	Endless synchronous belts of an outside circumference exceeding 60 cm but not exceeding 150 cm Where the rubber compound content is less than 25% by weight	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4869	40103590	Other Endless synchronous belts of an outside circumference exceeding 60 cm but not exceeding 150 cm	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4870	40103610	Endless synchronous belts of an outside circumference exceeding 150 cm but not exceeding 198 cm Where the rubber compound content is less than 25% by weight	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4871	40103690	Other Endless synchronous belts of an outside circumference exceeding 150 cm but not exceeding 198 cm	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4872	40103911	Endless flat belt Where the rubber compound content is less than 25% by weight	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4873	40103912	Ply belting Where the rubber compound content is less than 25% by weight	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4874	40103919	Other Transmission belts or belting Where the rubber compound content is less than 25% by weight	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4875	40103991	Other Endless flat belt	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4876	40103992	Other Ply belting	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4877	40103999	Other Transmission belts or belting	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4878	40111010	Radials Of a kind used on motor cars (including station wagons and racing cars)	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4879	40111090	Other New Pneumatic tyres, of rubber Of a kind used on motor cars (including station wagons and racing cars)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4880	40112010	Radials Of a kind used on buses or lorries	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4881	40112090	Other New Pneumatic tyres, of rubber Of a kind used on buses or lorries	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4882	40113000	Of a kind used on aircraft New Pneumatic tyres, of rubber	3	3	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4883	40114010	New Pneumatic tyres, of rubber For motor cycles	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4884	40114020	New Pneumatic tyres, of rubber For motor scooters	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4885	40114090	Other New Pneumatic tyres, of rubber Of a kind used on motor cycles	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4886	40115010	Multi-cellular polyurethane (MCP) tubeless tyre	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4887	40115090	Other New Pneumatic tyres, of rubber Of a kind used on bicycles	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4888	40117000	New Pneumatic tyres, of rubber Of a kind used on agricultural or forestry vehicles and machines	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4889	40118000	New Pneumatic tyres, of rubber Of a kind used on construction, mining or industrial handling vehicles and machines	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4890	40119000	Other New Pneumatic tyres, of rubber	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4891	40121100	Retreaded tyres Of a kind used on Motor cars (including station wagons and racing cars)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4892	40121200	Retreaded tyres Of a kind used on buses or lorries	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4893	40121300	Retreaded tyres Of a kind used on aircraft	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4894	40121910	For two wheeler	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4895 4896	40121990 40122010	Other Retreaded tyres For buses, lorries and earth moving equipment including bigger	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years EXC	8 EXC	6 EXC	4 EXC	2 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
4897	40122020	size vehicles and light commercial vehicles For passenger automobile vehicles, including two wheelers,	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4898	40122020	three wheelers and personal type vehicles Other Used pneumatic tyres	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4899	40129010	Solid rubber tyres for motor vehicles	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4900	40129020	Solid Rubber tyres for other vehicles	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4901	40129030	Tyre with metal framework	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4902	40129041	Tyre flaps Of a kind used in two-wheeled and three- wheeled motor vehicles	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4903	40129049	Other Tyre flaps	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
4904 4905	40129050 40129090	Tyre treads, interchangeable Other Retreaded or Used pneumatic tyres of rubber, solid or	10 10	10 10	TR TR	9	8	7	6	5 5	5 5	5	5 5	5	5 5
4905	40129090	cusion tyres, tyre treads and tyre flaps, of rubber Inner tubes, of rubber For motor car	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4907	40131020	Inner tubes, of rubber For Lorry and buses	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4908	40132000	Inner tubes, of rubber Of a kind used on bicycles	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4909	40139010	Inner tubes, of rubber For aircraft	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4910	40139020	Inner tubes, of rubber For motor cycle	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4911	40139030	Inner tubes, of rubber For off the road vehicles, not elsewher specified	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schadu	ule of Tariff R	ata Concassi	ione (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4912	40139041	Rear tyres For tractors	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4913	40139049	Other Inner tubes, of rubber For tractors	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4914	40139050	Inner tubes, of rubber Of a kind used in tyres of cycle rickshaws and three-wheeled powered cycle-rickshaws	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4915	40139090	Other Inner tubes, of rubber	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4916	40141010	Rubber contraceptives, male (condoms)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4917	40141020	Rubber contraceptives, female (diaphragms), such as cervical caps	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4918	40149010	Hot water bottles	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4919	40149020	Ice bags	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4920	40149030	Feeding bottle nipples	10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4921 4922	40149090 40151100	Other Sheath contraceptives Surgical Gloves, mittens and mitts Of vulcanised rubber other	10	10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4923	40151900	than hard rubber Other Gloves, mittens and mitts Of vulcanised rubber other than	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4924	40159010	hard rubber	10	10	TED over 5 veers	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4924	40159010	Rubber apron Labels Of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber	10	10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4926	40159020	Industrial gloves Of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4927	40159091		10	10	TEP over 5 years	0	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4927	40159091	Diving suits Of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber Other articles of apparel and clothing accessories for all	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4929	40161000	purposes; Of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber Other articles Of cellular rubber	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4930	40169100	Floor coverings and mats Of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4931	40169200	Erasers Of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4932	40169310	Patches for puncture repair of self-vulcanizing rubber or a rubber backing	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4933	40169320	Rubber ring (O-ring) Of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4934	40169330	Rubber seals (Oil seals and the like) Of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4935	40169340	Gaskets Of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4936	40169350	Washers Of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4937	40169360	Plugs Of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4938	40169390	Other seals Of vulcanised rubber other than hard rubber	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
4939	40169400	Boat or dock fenders, whether or not inflatable	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4940	40169510	Air mattresses	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4941 4942	40169590 40169910	Other inflatable articles Rubber cots for textile industry	20 10	20 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	16 8	12 6	8	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4943	40169920	Rubber bands	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4944	40169930	Rubber thread	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4945	40169940	Rubber blankets	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4946	40169950	Rubber cushion	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4947	40169960	Rubber bush	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4948	40169970	Ear plugs	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4949	40169980	Stoppers	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
4950	40169990	The following goods for use in manufacture of kg. 10% 1 cellular mobile phones, namely:- (i) Microphone Rubber Case (ii) Sensor Rubber Case/Sealing Gasket including sealing gaskets/cases from Rubbers like SBR, EPDM, CR, CS, Silicone and all other individual rubbers or combination / combination of rubbers	20	20	TEP over 10 years	18	16	14	12	10	8	6	4	2	0
4951	40170010	Plates, sheets, rods and tubes, etc, of ebonite and vulcanite	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4952	40170020	Scrap, waste, and powder of hardened rubber (ebonite and vulcanite)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4953	40170030	Printers' rollers	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4954	40170040	Textile rollers	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4955	40170050	Type writers and cyclostyling rollers Other Hard rubber in all forms, including waste and seran:	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4956	40170090	Other Hard rubber in all forms, including waste and scrap; articles of hard rubber	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
4957	41012010	Whole hides and skins, unsplit of a weight per skin not exceeding 8 kg. when simply dried, 10kg. When dry-salted, or 16 kg. when fresh,wet-salted or otherwise preserved Of cow, including cow calf	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SLNG LHS 8 Code L Description L L Effective Rate (%)				Standard		Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
Author Auth	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4600 4107300 wasselpt glis years surpey could a flight years surpey could a flight years surpey could a flight years surpey could a flight years surpey could a flight years surpey could a flight years surpey could a flight years surpey could a flight years surpey could a flight years surpey could a flight years surpey could a flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flight years surpey could be flightly years surpey years surpey could be flightly years surpey years surp	4958	41012020	exceeding 8 kg. when simply dried, 10kg. When dry- salted, or 16 kg. when fresh,wet-salted or otherwise preserved Of buffalo,	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Ministry Ministry	4959	41012090	exceeding 8 kg. when simply dried, 10kg. When dry- salted, or	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Month Mont	4960	41015010		0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
APRIL APRI	4961	41015020		0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
## ATTORNIAN Section Col Costs (Incidential powers and Incidential	4962	41015090	Other Whole hides and skins, of a weight exceeding 16 kg	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
No. No.	4963	41019010		0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1019/000 1019	4964	41019020		0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6967 4102102 Peter of table james with word on 0 0 TE 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4965	41019090		0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
49690 410/21030 Lamp same With seed on			Sheep skins With wool on	0			0			0	0	0		0	0	0
440970 410222020 Lamp share Pleaded Without wool on										_	_				-	0
449071 4102730 Lamb pair Pelicided Wilmout wood on 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0				-			-				-		-			0
4102230 Lamp peal Pricked Without would not not not be included in the pricked of the pricked would not not be included in the pricked of																0
41023910 Other Sheep skiles Without wood in O O TEI O O O O O O O O O																0
41025200 Other Lam's birth Williams when when Williams																0
41032000 Annual states (rests), restanded, dired, lined, procleted or otherwise preserved, but not transport (partners desired or not lined) programmed. Programs (assessed or not lined) programmed (assessed or not lined) p										0					0	0
4975 41032000 chrewise preserved, but not turned, parchement desised or further prespected. Or 1 fighting prespected. Or 1 fighting prespected. Or 1 fighting prespected. Or 1 fighting prespected. Or 1 fighting prespected. Or 1 fighting prespected. Or 1 fighting prespected. Or 1 fighting prespected. Or 1 fighting prespected. Or 1 fighting prespect. Or 1 fight	4973	41022920	Other Lamb skins Without wool on	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4705 41003000 Otherwise presenced, but not tumored, parchment desised or surfer presenced. User for the presenced of th	4974	41032000	otherwise preserved, but not tanned, parchment dressed or	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4976 41039000 Other raw/hose and skins (fresh, or salked, dried, lined, pickled of or otherwise preserved, but not maned, parchmet dressed of 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4975	41033000	otherwise preserved, but not tanned, parchment dressed or	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1979 104 104 104 105	4976	41039000	or otherwise preserved, but not tanned, parchment dressed or	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4978 41041900 and skins of boxine of the west state (including web-blue) Tanned or crust hides and skins of boxine o	4977	41041100		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4979 41044100 Full grains, unspit grain spits in the dry state (crust) Tanned or 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4978	41041900	Other In the wet state (including wet-blue) Tanned or crust hides	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4980 41044900 Dovine Tanned or crust skins of sheep or lambs, without wool on, but a further prepared - In the vet state (including vet-bue) 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4979	41044100	Full grains, unsplit; grain splits In the dry state (crust) Tanned or	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4981 4105100 not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4982 41053000 Tanned or crust kides and skins Of swine without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4983 41062100 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of swine without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4984 41063100 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of swine without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4986 41063200 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of swine without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4986 41063200 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of swine without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4986 41063200 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of swine without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4987 41064000 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of swine without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4988 41069100 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of other animals without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4988 41069100 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of other animals without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4089 41069100 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of other animals without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4080 41069100 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of other animals without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4080 41069100 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of other animals without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 4080 41069100 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of other animals without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue)	4980	41044900		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4982 4105300 not further prepared - In the dry state (crust) 10 10 10 1El 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4981	41051000		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4983 41062100 hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 10 10 TEI 0	4982	41053000		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4985 41063100 Tanned or crust hides and skins Of swine without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the dry state (crust) 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4983	41062100	hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4986 41063100 on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including wet-blue) 10 10 10 10 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4984	41062200		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4986 41063200 on, but not further prepared - In the dry state (crust) 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 0 </td <td>4985</td> <td>41063100</td> <td></td> <td>10</td> <td>10</td> <td>TEI</td> <td>0</td>	4985	41063100		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4987 41064000 on, but not further prepared Tanned or crust hides and skins Of other animals without wool or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (includi	4986	41063200	on, but not further prepared - In the dry state (crust)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4988 41069100 or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4987	41064000	on, but not further prepared	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	4988	41069100	or hair on, but not further prepared - In the wet state (including	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
			or hair on, but not further prepared - In the dry state (crust)													0
4990 41071100 Whole hides and skins Full grains, unsplit 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	4990	41071100	Whole hides and skins Full grains, unsplit	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

CL N-	110.0.0	Diti	Standard	Effective Data (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4991	41071200	Whole hides and skins Grain splits	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4992	41071900	Other Whole hides and skins	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4993	41079100	Other leather further prepared; including sides Full grains, unsplit	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4994	41079200	Other leather further prepared; including sides Grain splits	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4995	41079900	Other leather further prepared; including sides	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4996	41120000	Leather further prepared after tanning or crusting, including parchment-dressed leather, of sheep or lamp, without wool on, whether or not split, other than leather of heading 4114	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4997	41131000	Leather further prepared after tanning or crusting, including parchment-dressed leather, Of goats or kids, without wool on, whether or not split, other than leather of heading 4114	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4998	41132000	Leather further prepared after tanning or crusting, including parchment-dressed leather, Of swine, without wool on, whether or not split, other than leather of heading 4114	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4999	41133000	Leather further prepared after tanning or crusting, including parchment-dressed leather, Of reptiles, without wool on, whether or not split, other than leather of heading 4114	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5000	41139000	Leather further prepared after tanning or crusting, including parchment-dressed leather, Of other animals, without wool on, whether or not split, other than leather of heading 4114	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5001	41141000	Chamois (including combination chamois) leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5002	41142010	Patent leather and patent laminated leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5003	41142020	Metallised leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5004	41151000	Composition leather with a basis of leather of leather fiber, in slabs, sheets or strip, whether or not rolls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5005	41152010	Cuttings of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5006	41152090	Other composition leather with a basis of leather or leather fibre, in slabs, sheets or strips, wheathe or not in rolls; parings and other waste of leather or of composition leather not suitable for manufacture of leather articles; leather dust, powder and flour	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5007	42010000	Saddlery and harness for any animal (including traces, leads, knee pads, muzzles, saddle cloths, saddle bags, dog coats and the like), of any material	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5008	42021110	Travel goods (Trunks, suit-cases, sports bags and other similar items) of leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5009	42021120	Toilet bags and cases, of leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5010	42021130	Satchels With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5011	42021140	Brief cases With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5012	42021150	Executive cases With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5013	42021160	Vanity cases With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5014	42021170	Attache Cases With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5015	42021190	Other containers With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5016	42021210	Toilet cases With outer surface of plastic or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5017	42021220	Plastic moulded suit-cases With outer surface of plastic or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5018	42021230	Plastic moulded brief cases With outer surface of plastic or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5019	42021240	Satchels With outer surface of plastic or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5020	42021250	Other Travel goods With outer surface of plastic or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5021	42021260	Brief cases With outer surface of plastic or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5022	42021270	Executive cases other than plastic moulded With outer surface of plastic or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01 N	110.0.0.1	5	Standard	F// /: B / /00	Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5023	42021280	Vanity cases With outer surface of plastic or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5024	42021290	Other Containers With outer surface of plastic or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5025	42021910	Other Travel goods (Trunks, suit-cases, sports bags, and other similar items) of leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5026	42021920	Other Toilet cases Of vulcunised fibre or of paperboard, or wholly or mainly covered with such materials or with paper	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5027	42021930	Other Satchels Of vulcunised fibre or of paperboard, or wholly or mainly covered with such materials or with paper	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5028	42021940	Other Brief cases (other than plastic moulded) Of vulcunised fibre or of paperboard, or wholly or mainly covered with such materials or with paper	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5029	42021950	Other Executive cases Of vulcunised fibre or of paperboard, or wholly or mainly covered with such materials or with paper	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5030	42021960	Other Vanity cases Of vulcunised fibre or of paperboard, or wholly or mainly covered with such materials or with paper	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5031	42021990	Other Containers Of vulcunised fibre or of paperboard, or wholly or mainly covered with such materials or with paper	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5032	42022110	Hand bags for ladies With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5033	42022120	Vanity bags With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5034	42022190	Other Hand bags With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5035	42022210	Hand bags and shopping bags of artificial plastic material With outer surface of sheeting of plastics or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5036	42022220	Hand bags and shopping bags of cotton With outer surface of sheeting of plastics or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5037	42022230	Hand bags and shopping bags of Jute With outer surface of sheeting of plastics or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5038	42022240	Vanity bags With outer surface of sheeting of plastics or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5039	42022290	Other Hand bags With outer surface of sheeting of plastics or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5040	42022910	Hand bags of other materials excluding wicker-work or basket work	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5041	42022990	Other Hand-bags	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5042	42023110	Jewellery box With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5043	42023120	Wallets and purses of leather With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5044	42023190	Other Articles of a kind normally carried in the pocket or in the handbag With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5045	42023210	Jewellery box With outer surface of sheeting of plastics or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5046	42023290	Other Articles of a kind normally carried in the pocket or in the handbag With outer surface of sheeting of plastics or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5047	42023910	Other Jewellery box Of vulcunised fibre or of paperboard, or wholly or mainly covered with such materials or with paper	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5048	42023990	Other Articles of a kind normally carried in the pocket or in the handbag Of vulcunised fibre or of paperboard, or wholly or mainly covered with such materials or with paper	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5049	42029100	Other Containers With outer surface of leather, of composition leather or of patent leather	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5050	42029200	Other Containers With outer surface of sheeting of plastics or of textile materials	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5051	42029900	Other Containers Of vulcunised fibre or of paperboard, or wholly or mainly covered with such materials or with paper	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5052	42031010	Jackets and jerseys of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5053	42031090	Other Articles of apparel of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5054	42032110	Gloves Specially designed for use in sports of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5055	42032120	Mittens and mitts Specially designed for use in sports of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5056	42032910	Gloves for use in industry of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5057	42032920	Other gloves of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5058	42032930	Mittens and mitts of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5059	42033000	Belts and bandoliers of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5060	42034010	Aprons of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5061	42034020	Semi chrome grain garments of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5062	42034090	Other clothing accessories of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5063	42050011	Welt of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5064	42050019	Other Straps other than for machinery or harness of leather or of composition of leather	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5065	42050020	Leather sofa cover	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5066	42050090	Other articles of leather or of composition leather Articles of gut (other than silk-worm gut), of glodbeater's skin, of	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5067	42060010	bladders or of tendons - For rackets	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5068	42060090	Other articles of gut (other than silk-worm gut), of glodbeater's skin, of bladders or of tendons	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5069	43011000	Raw furskins (other than raw hides and skins) Of mink, whole, with or without head, tail or paws	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5070	43013000	Raw furskins (other than raw hides and skins) Of lamb, the following: Astrakhan, Broadtail, Caracul, Persian and Similar lamb, Indian, Chinese, Mongolian or Tibetan lamb, whole, with or without head, tail or paws	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5071	43016000	Raw furskins (other than raw hides and skins) Of fox, whole, with or without head, tail or paws	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5072	43018000	Other furskins, whole, with or without head, tail or paws	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5073	43019000	Heads, tails, paws and other pieces or cuttings, suitable for furriers' use	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5074	43021100	Whole skins Of mink, not assembled	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5075	43021910	Calf skins, with hair on, tanned or dressed	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5076	43021920	Hides or skins of other bovine and equine animals with hair on, tanned or dressed	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5077	43021930	Goat (Common) and kid skins with hair on, tanned or dressed	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5078	43021940	Tiger-Cat skins	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5079	43021990	Hides and skins of other animals with hair on, tanned or dressed	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5080	43022000	Heads, tails, paws and other pieces or cuttings, not assembled	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5081	43023000	Whole skins and pieces or cuttings thereof, assembled	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5082	43031010	Articles of apparel and clothing accessories Of wild animals covered under Wild Life Protection Act,1972	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5083	43031020	Articles of apparel and clothing accessories Of animals covered under Convention on International Trade of Endangered Species (CITES), Other than those of Tariff item 43031010	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5084	43031090	Other Articles of apparel and clothing accessories	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5085	43039010	Other articles of furskin Other articles of furskin Of wild animals covered under Wild Life Protection Act,1972	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5086	43039020	Of animals covered underConvention on International Trade of Endangered Species (CITES) other than those of item 43039010	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5087	43039090	Other articles of furskin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5088	43040011	Artificial fur as trimmings and embellishments for garments, made ups, knitwear, plastic and leather goods	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5089	43040019	Other Artificial fur	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5090	43040020	Articles of artificial fur	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5091	44011110	Coniferous fuel wood In logs	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Add	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
Anthony Anth	JI. 140.	no a code	·	Rate (%)	Ellective Rate (79)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
Month Mont	5092	44011190		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
4007-140 4007-140	5093	44011210		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1985 1987	5094	44011290		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
AMERICAN American Proportion (American Proportion P	5095	44012100		5	5	TFI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1965 1965																0
Mathematics Mathematics	5097			5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	5098	44014000		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
				5	5		0	0	0	0	0		0	0	0	0
Medical Property Medical Pro	5100	44029010	Wood Charcol of coconut shell	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
400-100	5101	44029090		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Mail	5102	44031100		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Mode Mode										_						
4482910	5103	44031200		5	5	IEI	0	0	U	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Material Processes Process	5104	44032110	dimension is 15 cm or more,	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
44032500 service in Series and processes and processes of the Part of the Asset Series																
Additional Content	5105	44032120	dimension is 15 cm or more,	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
44032190 demonstricts 15 5 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
1509 44403220 See Neigh and warmer logs Of Jime (Prints egg.), other 5 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	5106	44032190		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1918 44032220 Polsy, plings and goats Of Polsy, plings and goats Of Polsy 1918 1919																
\$4000000000000000000000000000000000000															-	0
Section Sect																0
\$10 \$44032310 \$50,0 of which any cross-sectional dimension is \$ 5 \$ 5 \$ TEI \$ 0 \$	5109	44032290		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sitt 44032320 Six	5110	44032310	spp.), of which any cross-sectional dimension is	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	-+		15 cm or more													
\$4032990 \$4032990 \$9p,), of which any cross-sectional dimension is 15 cm or none or none exposed for the control of the	5111	44032320	spp.), of which any cross- sectional dimension is 15 cm	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	5112	44032390	spp.), of which any cross- sectional dimension is 15 cm	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Poles, pilings and posts Of If (Ad03240) Advanced (Ables Spp.) and spruce (Picea Spp.), other 5 5 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	5113	44032410		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Other wood in the rough Of Irr Advases Other wood in the rough Of Irr Advases Other wood in the rough Of Irr Advases Other wood in the rough Of Irrelated with paint, stains, creosote or other preservatives St. St. Tel. O. O. O. O. O. O. O.	5114	44032420	Poles, pilings and posts Of fir	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Saw logs and veneer logs of which any cross-sectional dimension is 15 cm or more 5 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	5115	44032490	Other wood in the rough Of fir	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Poles, pilings and posts of which any cross-sectional dimension is 15 cm or more 5 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	5116	44032510	Saw logs and veneer logs of	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Still 44032590 Other wood in the rough of which any cross-sectional dimension is 15 cm or more 5 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	5117	44032520	Poles, pilings and posts of	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
State Winch any Cross-Sectional dimension is 15 cm of more	5118	44032590	Other wood in the rough of	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
STIP 44032610 logs Treated with paint, stains, creosote or other preservatives S					<u> </u>					,						
Treated with paint, stains, creosote or other preservatives 5	5119	44032610		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Size A4034100 Dark red meranti, light red meranti and meranti bakau 5 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	5120	44032620		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Site Site			Treated with paint, stains, creosote or other preservatives	5	5		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5124 44034990 Wood in the rough of tropical wood 5 5 TEI 0<	0.22	11001100	Dank rea merana, iight rea merana ana merana bahaa	J	5		v		U	0	0	U			·	0
5125 44039100 Wood in the rough Of Oak (quercus spp.) 5 5 TEI 0 <																0
Size																0
15 cm or more			Wood in the rough Of beech (Fagus spp.), of which any cross-													0
Wood in the rough Of birch (Betula spp.), of which any cross- 5128	5126	44039300		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5128 44039500 sectional dimension is 5 5 TEI 0	5127	44039400	Wood in the rough Of beech (Fagus spp.), other	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	5128	44039500	sectional dimension is	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
סוב איני פיר פיר פיר פיר פיר פיר פיר פיר פיר פי	5129	44039600	Wood in the rough of Birch (Betula spp.), other	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5130	44039700	Wood in the rough of popular and aspen (populus spp.)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5131	44039800	Wood in the rough of eucalyptus (eucalyptus spp.)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5132	44039911	Wood in the rough of Andaman Padauk (Pterocarous dalbaergiodes)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5133	44039912	Wood in the rough of Bonsum (Phoebe goalparensis)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5134	44039913	Wood in the rough of Gurgan (Dipterocarpus alatus)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5135	44039914	Wood in the rough of Khair (Acacia Catechu)	5 5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5136 5137	44039915 44039916	Wood in the rough of Lampati (Duabanga grandiflora) Wood in the rough of Laurel (Terminalia alata)	5	<u> </u>	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5138	44039917	Wood in the rough of Paliwood (Palaguium Elliplicum)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5139	44039918	Wood in the rough of Red Sanders (Pterocar pus Sautatinus)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5140	44039919	Wood in the rough of Rose Wood (Dalbergea Latifolio)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5141	44039921	Wood in the rough of Sal (Chorea robusta)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5142 5143	44039922 44039923	Wood in the rough of Sandal wood (santalum alburn) Wood in the rough of Semul (Bombax ceiba)	5 5	<u>5</u> 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5143	44039924	Wood in the rough of Walnut wood (Juglans binata)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5145	44039925	Wood in the rough of Anjam (Hardwickia binata)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5146	44039927	Wood in the rough of Sissoo (Dalbergia sisso)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5147	44039928	Wood in the rough of White cedar [Dysozylum malabaricum]	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5148	44039990	Other Wood in the rough	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5149	44041000	Coniferous Hoopwood; split poles; piles, pickets and stakes of wood, pointed but not sawn lengthwise; wooden sticks, roughly trimmed but not turned, bent or otherwise worked, suitable for the manufacture of walking sticks, umbrellas, tool handles or the like; chipwood and the like	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5150	44042010	Non-Coniferous Wooden sticks, roughly trimmed but not turned, bent or otherwise worked, suitable for the manufacture of walking sticks, tool handles, split poles, piles, pickets, stakes and the like	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5151	44042020	Non-Coniferous Drawn Wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5152	44042090	Other Hoopwood; split poles; piles, pickets and stakes of wood, pointed but not sawn lengthwise; wooden sticks, roughly trimmed but not turned, bent or otherwise worked, suitable for the manufacture of walking sticks, umbrellas, tool handles or the like; chipwood and the like	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5153	44050000	Wood wool; wood flour	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5154	44061100	Not impregnated Coniferous Railway or tramway sleepers of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5155	44061200	Not impregnated Non- coniferous Railway or tramway sleepers of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5156	44069100	Other Coniferous Railway or	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		tramway sleepers of wood Other Non-coniferous Railway													\vdash
5157	44069200	or tramway sleepers of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5158	44071100	Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planned, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm Of pine (Pinus spp.)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5159	44071200	Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planned, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm Of fir (Abies spp.) and Spruce (10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5160	44071910	Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planned, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm Douglas fir (Pseudotsuga	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5161	44071990	Other Coniferous Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planned, sanded or end- jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5162	44072100	Mahogany (Swietenia spp.) Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise,sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5163	44072200	Virola, Imbuia and Balsa Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise,sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5164	44072500	Dark Red Meranti, Light Red Meranti and Meranti Bakau Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise,sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5165	44072600	White Lauan, White Meranti, White Seraya, Yellow Meranti and Alan Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5166	44072700	Sapelli Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise,sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5167	44072800	Iroko Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise,sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5168	44072910	Teak Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5169	44072990	Other tropical wood Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5170	44079100	Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm Of oak (Quercus spp.)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5171	44079200	Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm Of beech (Fagus spp.)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5172	44079300	Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm of maple	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5173	44079400	Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm of cherry	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5174	44079500	Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm of ash	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5175	44079600	Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm Of birch (Betula spp.)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5176	44079700	Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm Of poplar and aspen (Populus spp.)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5177	44079920	Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm of Willow	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5178	44079990	Other Wood sawn or chipped lengthwise, sliced or peeled, whether or not planed, sanded or end-jointed, of a thickness exceeding 6mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5179	44081010	Coniferous Sheets for plywood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5180	44081020	Sheets for veneering in Oak wood veneer	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5181		Veneer sheets, for match boxes and match splints	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5182 5183	44081090 44083110	Other coniferous Sheets for veneering Sheets for plywood of Dark red meranti, Light red meranti, Meranti bakau	10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5184	44083120	Veneer sheets (of Rose Wood) of Dark red meranti, Light red meranti, Meranti bakau	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5185	44083130	Veneer sheets, for match boxes and match splints Dark red meranti, Light red meranti, Meranti bakau	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5186	44083190	Other Dark red meranti, Light red meranti, Meranti bakau Sheets for veneering	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5187	44083910	Sheets for plywoods of other tropical wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5188	44083920	Veneer sheets (of rose wood) of other tropical wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	le of Tariff F	Rate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5189	44083930	Veneer sheets, for match boxes and match splints of other tropical wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5190	44083990	Other sheets for veneering in tropical wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5191	44089010	Other Sheets for plywoods	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5192	44089020	Other Veneer sheets, for match boxes and match splints	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5193	44089090	Other sheets for veneering	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5194	44091010	Coniferous Wood Planned, Tongued, grooved, Rebated, Chamfered, V-jointed, and the like but not further moulded	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5195	44091020	Coniferous Wood continously shaped along any of its faces, Beadings, & mouldings (including moulded, skirting & other moulded boards)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5196	44091090	Other coniferous Wood continously shaped along any of its faces	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5197	44092100	Bamboo Wood continously shaped along any of its faces	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5198	44092200	Tropical Wood continously shaped along any of its faces	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5199	44092910	Other non-coniferous Wood Planed,tongued,grooved,rebat ed,chamfered,v-jointed and the like but not futher moulded	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5200	44092920	Other non-coniferous Beadings and mouldings (including moulded skirting and other moulded boards)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5201	44092990	Other Wood continously shaped along any of its faces	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5202	44101110	Plain particle boards Of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5203	44101120	Insulation Board and Hardboard Of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5204	44101130	Veneered particle board, not having decorative veneers on any face Of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5205	44101190	Other particle board of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5206	44101210	Unworked or not further worker worked than sanded - Oriented strand board (OSB)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5207	44101290	Other - Oriented strand board (OSB)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5208	44101900	Other particle board, OSB and similar boards of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5209	44109010	Plain particle boards of other ligneous materials	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5210	44109020	Other Insulation Board and hardboard of other ligneous materials	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5211	44109030	Other Veneered particle board, not having decorative veneers of any face of other ligneous materials	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5212	44109040	Other particle board, OSB and similar boards of Coir	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5213	44109050	Other particle board, OSB and similar boards of jute fibre	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5214	44109090	Other particle board, OSB and similar boards of other ligneous materials	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5215	44111200	Medium density fibre board: Of a thickness not exceeding 5mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5216	44111300	Medium density fibre board: Of a thickness exceeding 5mm but not exceeding 9mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5217	44111400	Medium density fibre board: Of a thickness exceeding 9mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5218	44119211	Hardboard Not mechanically worked or surface covered Of a density exceeding 0.8 gm/cm3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5219	44119219	Other fibre board of wood or other ligneous materials Not mechanically worked or surface covered Of a density exceeding 0.8 gm/cm3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5220	44119221	Other Hardboard Of a density exceeding 0.8 gm/cm3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5221	44119229	Other fibre board of wood or other ligneous materials Of a density exceeding 0.8 gm/cm3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5222	44119311	Insulation board Not mechanically worked or surface covered Of a density exceeding 0.5 gm/cm 3 but not exceeding 0.8 gm/cm 3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5223	44119319	Other fibre board of wood or other ligneous materials Not mechanically worked or surface covered Of a density exceeding 0.5 gm/cm 3 but not exceeding 0.8 gm/cm 3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5224	44119321	Other Insulation board Of a density exceeding 0.5 gm/cm 3 but not exceeding 0.8 gm/cm 3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5225	44119329	other ligneous materials Of a density exceeding 0.5 gm/cm 3 but not exceeding 0.8	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5226	44119411	Insulation board Not mechanically worked or surface covered Of a density not exceeding 0.5 gm/cm 3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01 N	11000	5	Standard	F# # B # 60	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5227	44119419	Other fibre board of wood or other ligneous materials Not mechanically worked or surface covered Of a density not exceeding 0.5 gm/cm 3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5228	44119421	Other Insulation board Of a density not exceeding 0.5 gm/cm 3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5229	44119422	Fibre board of coir of a density not exceeding 0.5 gm/cm 3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5230	44119423	Fibre board of jute fibre of a density not exceeding 0.5 gm/cm 3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5231	44119429	Other fibre board Of a density not exceeding 0.5 gm/cm 3	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5232	44121000	Plywood, veneered panels and similar laminated wood of bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5233	44123110	Decorative plywood With at least one outer ply of tropical wood consisting solely of sheets of wood (other than bamboo), each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5234	44123120	Tea chest panels or shooks packed in sets With at least one outer ply of tropical wood consisting solely of sheets of wood (other than bamboo), each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5235	44123130	Other tea chest panels With at least one outer ply of tropical wood consisting solely of sheets of wood (other than bamboo), each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5236	44123140	Marine and Aircraft plywood With at least one outer ply of tropical wood consisting solely of sheets of wood (other than bamboo), each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5237	44123150	Cuttings and trimmings of plywood of width not exceeding 5 centimeters; With at least one outer ply of tropical wood consisting solely of sheets of wood (other than bamboo), each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5238	44123190	Other Plywood, veneered panels and similar laminated wood With at least one outer ply of tropical wood consisting solely of sheets of wood (other than bamboo), each ply not exceeding 6 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5239	44123310	Decorative plywood with at least one outer ply of nonconiferous wood, each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5240	44123320	Tea chest panels, shooks whether or not packed in sets with at least one outer ply of nonconiferous wood, each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5241	44123330	Marine and aircraft plywood with at least one outer ply of nonconiferous wood, each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5242	44123340	Cutting and trimmings of plywood of width not exceeding 5 cm with at least one outer ply of nonconiferous wood, each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5243	44123390	Other Plywood, veneered panels and similar laminated wood with at least one outer ply of nonconiferous wood, each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5244	44123410	Decorative plywood with at least one outer ply of nonconiferous wood not specified under sub-heading 441233, each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5245	44123420	Tea chest panels, shooks whether or not packed in sets with at least one outer ply of nonconiferous wood not specified under sub-heading 441233, each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5246	44123430	Marine and aircraft plywood with at least one outer ply of nonconiferous wood not specified under sub-heading 441233, each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5247	44123440	Cutting and trimmings of plywood of width not exceeding 5 cm with at least one outer ply of nonconiferous wood not specified under sub-heading 441233, each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5248	44123490	Other Plywood, veneered panels and similar laminated wood with at least one outer ply of nonconiferous wood not specified under sub-heading 441233, each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5249	44123910	Decorative plywood Other, with both outer plies of coniferous wood, , each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5250	44123920	Tea chest panels, shooks whether or not packed in sets with both outer plies of coniferous wood, , each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5251	44123930	Marine and aircraft plywood with both outer plies of coniferous wood, , each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5252	44123940	Cutting and trimmings of plywood of width not exceeding 5 cm with both outer plies of coniferous wood, , each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5253	44123990	Other Plywood, veneered panels and similar laminated wood with both outer plies of coniferous wood, , each ply not exceeding 6 mm thickness	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5254	44129400	Black board,laminboard and batten board	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5255	44129910	Other Decorative plywood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5256	44129920	Other Tea chest panels or shooks packed in sets	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5257	44129930	Other Marine and Aircraft plywood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5258	44129940	Other Cuttings and trimmings of plywood of width not exceeding 5 centimeters	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5259	44129990	Other Plywood, veneered panels and similar laminated wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5260	44130000	Densified wood, in blocks, plates, strips or profile shapes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5261	44140000	Wooden frames for paintings, photographs, mirrors or similar objects	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5262	44151000	Cases, boxes, crates, drums and similar packings; cabledrums	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5263	44152000	Pallets, box pallets and other load boards ; pallet collars	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5264	44160010	Casks, barrels, vats and tubs of wood, including staves:	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5265	44160020	Other coopers' products of wood, including staves:	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5266	44160091	Riven or sawn staves of wood not further prepared	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5267 5268	44160099 44170000	Other Parts (of wood, including staves) Tools, tool bodies, tool handles, broom or brush bodies and handles, of wood; boot or shoe lasts and trees, of wood	10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5269	44181000	Windows, french-windows and their frames	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5270	44182010	Flush Doors	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5271	44182020	Frames and thresholds of flush doors	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5272	44182090	Other Doors and their frames and thresholds	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5273	44184000	Shuttering for concrete constructional work	10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5274 5275	44185000 44186000	Shingles and Shakes Posts and beams	10 10	10 10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5276	44187300	Assembled flooring panels Of bamboo or with at least the top layer (wear layer) of bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5277	44187400	Other Assembled flooring panels for mosaic floors	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5278	44187500	Other, multilayer Assembled flooring panels	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5279	44187900	Other Assembled flooring panels	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5280	44189100	Builder's journey and carpentry of wood Of bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5281	44189900	Other Builder's journey and carpentry of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5282 5283	44191100 44191200	Bread boards, chopping boards and similar boards Of bamboo Chopsticks Of bamboo	10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5284	44191200	Other Tableware and kitchenware of bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5285	44199010	Bread boards, chopping boards and similar boards of wood other than bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5286	44199020	Chopsticks of wood other than bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5287	44199090	Other Tableware and kitchenware of wood other than bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5288	44201000	Statuettes and other ornaments, of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5289	44209010	Wood marquetry and inlaid wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5290	44209090	Other wooden articles of furniture not falling in chapter 94	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5291	44211000	Clothes hangers of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5292	44219111	Bamboo Spools, cops, bobbins, sewing thread reels and the like of turned wood For cotton machinery	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5293	44219112	Bamboo Spools, cops, bobbins, sewing thread reels and the like of turned wood For jute machinery	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5294	44219113	Bamboo Spools, cops, bobbins, sewing thread reels and the like of turned wood For silk regenerated and synthetic fibre machinery	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5295	44219114	Bamboo Spools, cops, bobbins, sewing thread reels and the like of turned wood For other machinery	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5296	44219119	Other Bamboo Spools, cops, bobbins, sewing thread reels and the like of turned wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5297	44219120	Wood Paving Blocks Of bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5298	44219130	Match splints Of bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5299	44219140	Pencil slats Of bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5300	44219150	Parts of wood, namely oars, paddles and rudders for ships, boats and other similarfloating structures Of bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5301	44219160	Parts of domestic decorative articles used as tableware and kitchenware Of bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5302	44219170	Articles of densified wood not included or specified elsewhere; Of bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5303	44219190	Other articles Of bamboo wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5304	44219911	Spools, cops, bobbins, sewing thread reels and the like of turned wood For cotton machinery Of wood other than bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5305	44219912	Spools, cops, bobbins, sewing thread reels and the like of turned wood For jute machinery Of wood other than bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5306	44219913	Spools, cops, bobbins, sewing thread reels and the like of turned wood For silk regenerated and synthetic fibre machinery Of wood other than bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5307	44219914	Spools, cops, bobbins, sewing thread reels and the like of turned wood For other machinery Of wood other than bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5308	44219919	Other Spools, cops, bobbins, sewing thread reels and the like of turned wood; Of wood other than bamboo	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5309	44219920	Other Wood Paving Blocks	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5310	44219930	Other Match splints	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5311	44219940	Other Pencil slats	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5312	44219950	Other Parts of wood, namely oars, paddles and rudders for ships, boats and other similar floating structures	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5313	44219960	Other Parts of domestic decorative articles used as tableware and kitchenware	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5314	44219970	Other Articles of densified wood not included or specified elsewhere	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5315	44219990	Other articles of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5316	45011000	Natural Cork, raw or simply prepared	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5317	45019000	Other SDF KSDF prepared, waste cork; crushed granulated or ground cork	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5318	45020000	Natural cork, debacked or roughly squared, or in rectangular (including square) blocks, plates, sheets or strip (including sharpedged blanks for corks or stoppers)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5319		Corks and stoppers of Natural cork	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5320		Shuttlecock cork bottom of Natural cork	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5321	45039090	Other Articles of Natural cork	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5322	45041010	Sheets of agglomerated cork	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5323 5324	45041020 45041090	Slabs of agglomerated cork Other Blocks, plates, and strip; tiles of any shape; solid cylinders, including discs of agglomerated cork	10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5325	45049000	Other Agglomerated cork an articles of Agglomerated cork	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5326	46012100	Mats, matting and screens of vegetable materials Of Bamboo	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5327	46012200	Mats, matting and screens of vegetable materials Of rattan	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

CL N-	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Data (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.		Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5328	46012900	Other Mats, matting and screens of vegetable materials	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5329	46019200	Other Plaits and similar products of plaiting material Of bamboo	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5330	46019300	Other Plaits and similar products of plaiting material Of rattan	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5331	46019400	Other Plaits and similar products of plaiting material Of other vegetable materials	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5332	46019900	Other Plaits and similar products of plaiting material	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5333	46021100	Basketwork, wickwerwork and other articles, made directly to shape from plaiting materials Of vegetable materials Of bamboo	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5334	46021200	Basketwork, wickwerwork and other articles, made directly to shape from plaiting materials Of vegetable materials Of rattan	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5335	46021911	Baskets Of palm leaves	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5336	46021919	Basketwork, wickwerwork and other articles, made directly to shape from plaiting materials Of palm leaves	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5337	46021990	Other Basketwork, wickwerwork and other articles, made directly to shape from plaiting materials	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5338	46029000	Other Basketwork, wickwerwork and other articles, made directly to shape from plaiting materials, other than of vegetable materials; articles of loofah	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5339	47010000	Mechanical wood pulp	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5340	47020000	Chemical wood pulp, dissolving grades	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5341	47031100	Unbleached Coniferous Chemical wood pulp, soda or sulphate, other than dissolving grades	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5342	47031900	Unbleached Non-Coniferous Chemical wood pulp, soda or sulphate, other than dissolving grades	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5343	47032100	Semi-bleached or bleached Coniferous Chemical wood pulp, soda or sulphate, other than dissolving grades	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5344	47032900	Semi-bleached or bleached Non-coniferous Chemical wood pulp, soda or sulphate, other than dissolving grades	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5345	47041100	Unbleached Coniferous Chemical wood pulp, sulphite, other than dissolving grades	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5346	47041900	Unbleached Non-coniferous Chemical wood pulp, sulphite, other than dissolving grades	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5347	47042100	Semi-bleached or bleached Coniferous Chemical wood pulp, sulphite, other than dissolving grades	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5348	47042900	Semi-bleached or bleached Non-coniferous Chemical wood pulp, sulphite, other than dissolving grades	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5349	47050000	Wood pulp obtained by a combination of mechanical and chemical pulping processes	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5350	47061000	Cotton linters pulp	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5351	47062000	Pulps of fibres derived from recovered (waste and scrap) paper or paper board	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5352	47063000	Pulps of fibres of bamboo	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5353	47069100	Pulps of fibres Obtained by a mechanical processes	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5354	47069200	Pulps of fibres Obtained by a Chemical processes	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5355	47069300	Obtained by a combination of mechanical and chemical processes	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5356	47071000	Unbleached kraft paper or paperboard or corrugated paper or paperboard	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5357	47072000	Other paper or paperboard made mainly of bleached chemical pulp, not coloured in the mass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5358	47073000	Paper or paperboard made mainly of mechanical pulp (for example, newspapers,) journals and similar printed matter)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5359	47079000	Other recovered Paper or paperboard including unsorted waste and scrap	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5360	48010010	Glazed Newsprint, in rolls or sheets	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5361	48010090	Other Newsprint, in rolls or sheets	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5362	48021010	Hand-made Paper	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5363	48021020	Hand-made Paperboard	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5364	48022010	Photographic base paper, uncoated Other Paper and paperboard of a kind used as a base for photo-	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5365	48022090	orner Paper and paperboard or a kind used as a base for photo- sensitive, heat-sensitive or electro-sensitive paper or paperboard	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5366	48024000	Wall paper base	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5367	48025410	India Paper Weighing less than 40 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5368	48025420	Litho and offset paper Weighing less than 40 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5

O. N.		D 1.0	Standard	F# # 5 / 60	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5369 5370	48025430 48025440	Duplicating paper Weighing less than 40 g/m2 Airmail paper Weighing less than 40 g/m2	10 10	10 10	TR TR	9	8	7	6	5 5	5 5	5 5	5 5	5 5	5 5
5371	48025450	Tissue paper Weighing less than 40 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5372	48025490	Other paper and paperboard, not containing fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemimechanical process or of which not more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of such fibres Weighing less than 40 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5373	48025510	Litho and offset paper In rolls, Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
5374	48025520	Drawing paper In rolls, Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
5375	48025530	Duplicating paper In rolls, Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
5376	48025540	Account book paper In rolls, Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
5377	48025550	Bank, bond and cheque paper In rolls, Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
5378	48025560	Currency note paper In rolls, Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
5379	48025570	Paper for security printing, currency paper, stamp paper In rolls, Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
5380	48025590	Other Paper and paperboard, In rolls, Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
5381	48025610	Litho and offset paper Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2, in sheets with one side not exceeding 435mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5382	48025620	Drawing paper Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150g/m2, in sheets with one side not exceeding 435mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5383	48025630	Duplicating paper Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150g/m2, in sheets with one side not exceeding 435mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5384	48025640	Account book paper Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150g/m2, in sheets with one side not exceeding 435mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5385	48025650	Bank, bond and cheque paper Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150g/m2, in sheets with one side not exceeding 435mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5386	48025660	Currency note paper Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150g/m2, in sheets with one side not exceeding 435mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5387	48025670	Paper for security printing, currency paper, stamp paper Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150g/m2, in sheets with one side not exceeding 435mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5388	48025690	Other paper and paperboard, not containing fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemimechanical process or of which not more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of such fibres Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150g/m2, in sheets with one side not exceeding 435mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5389	48025710	Other Litho and offset paper weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5390	48025720	Other Drawing paper weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5391	48025730	Other Duplicating paper weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5392	48025740	Other Account book paper weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5393	48025750	Other Bank, bond and cheque paper weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5

OI 11		D 1.0	Standard	F# #: D # #00	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5394	48025760	Other Currency note paper weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5395	48025770	Other Paper for security printing, currency paper, stamp paper weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5396	48025790	Other paper and paperboard, not containing fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemimechanical process or of which not more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of such fibres weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5397	48025810	Litho and offset paper Weighing more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5398 5399	48025820 48025830	Drawing paper Weighing more than 150 g/m2 Duplicating paper Weighing more than 150 g/m2	10 10	10 10	TR TR	9	8	7	6	5 5	5 5	5 5	5 5	5 5	5 5
5400	48025840	Bank, bond and cheque paper Weighing more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5401	48025850	Paper for security printing, currency paper, stamp paper	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
3401	40023030	Weighing more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TIX.	3		,		3	3		3	3	3
5402	48025890	Other paper and paperboard, not containing fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemimechanical process or of which not more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of such fibres Weighing more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5403	48026110	Drawing paper In rolls of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5404	48026120	Poster paper In rolls of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5405	48026130	Printing paper dyed or marbled in mass In rolls of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5406	48026140	Account book paper In rolls of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5407	48026150	Automatic data processing machine paper In rolls of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5408	48026160	Paper for security printing, currency paper, stamp paper In rolls of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemimechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5409	48026190	Other paper and paperboard, of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemimechanical process, in rolls	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5410	48026210	Drawing paper In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5411	48026220	Poster paper In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in theunfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5412	48026230	Printing paper dyed or marbled in mass In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in theunfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5413	48026240	Account book paper In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in theunfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5414	48026250	Automatic data processing machine paper In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in theunfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5415	48026260	Paper for security printing, currency paper, stamp paper In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in theunfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5416	48026290	Other paper and paperboard, of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemimechanical process In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in theunfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5417	48026910	Other Drawing paper of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5418	48026920	Other Poster paper of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5419	48026930	Other Printing paper dyed or marbled in mass of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5420	48026940	Other Account book paper of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5421	48026950	Other Automatic data processing machine paper of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5422	48026960	Other Paper for security printing, currency paper, stamp paper of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemimechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5423	48026990	Other paper and paperboard, of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemimechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5424	48030010	Toilet or facial tissue stock, towel or napkin stock and similar paper of a kind used for household or sanitary purposes, cellulose wadding and webs of cellulose fibres In commercial sizes rolls of width size 36 cm and above	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
5425	48030090	Other Toilet or facial tissue stock, towel or napkin stock and similar paper of a kind used for household or sanitary purposes, cellulose wadding and webs of cellulose fibres, whether or not creped, crinkled, embossed, perforated, surface-coloured, surface-decorated or printed, in rolls or sheets	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
5426	48041100	Unbleached Kraftliner	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5427	48041900	Other Kraftliner	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5428 5429	48042100 48042900	Unbleached Sack kraft paper Other Sack kraft paper	10 10	10 10	TR TR	9 9	8	7	6	5 5	5 5	5 5	5 5	5 5	5 5
5430	48043100	Other Unbleached kraft paper and paperboard weighing 150 g/m2 or less	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5431	48043900	Other kraft paper and paperboard weighing 150 g/m2 or less	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5432	48044100	Other Unbleached kraft paper and paperboard weighing more than 150 g/m2 but less than 225 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5433	48044200	Other kraft paper and paperboard weighing more than 150 g/m2 but less than 225 g/m2 Bleached uniformly throughout the mass and of which more than 95% by weight of the total fibre content consists of wood fibres obtained by a chemical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5434	48044900	Other kraft paper and paperboard weighing more than 150 g/m2 but less than 225 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5435	48045100	Unbleached kraft paper and paperboard weighing 225 g/m2 or more	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5436	48045200	Kraft paper and paperboard weighing 225 g/m2 or more; Bleached uniformly throughout the mass and of which more than 95% by weight of the total fibre content consists of wood fibres obtained by a chemical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5437	48045900	Other kraft paper and paperboard weighing 225 g/m2 or more	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5438	48051100	Semi-chemical fluting paper	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
			10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
5439	48051200	Straw fluting paper													
5439 5440	48051200 48051900	Other fluting paper	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
			10	10 10	TEP over 10 years TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
5440	48051900	Other fluting paper													

01 N	11000	5	Standard	F# #: 5 + 60	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5445	48055000	Felt paper and paperboard	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5446	48059100	Other uncoated paper and paperboard, Weighing 150 g/m2 or less	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5447	48059200	Other uncoated paper and paperboard, Weighing more than 150 g/m2 but less than 225 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5448	48059300	Other uncoated paper and paperboard, in rolls or sheets, Weighing 225 g/m2 or more	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5449	48061000	Vegetable parchment	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5450	48062000	Greaseproof papers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5451	48063000	Tracing papers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5452	48064010	Glassine papers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5453	48064090	Other glazed transparent or translucent papers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5454	48070010	Straw paper and other straw board, whether or not covered with paper other than straw paper	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5455	48070090	Other Composite paper and paperboard (made by sticking flat layers of paper or paperboard together with an adhesive), not surface-coated or impregnated, whether or not internally reinforced, in rolls or sheets	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5456	48081000	Corrugated paper and paperboard, whether or Not perforated	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5457	48084010	Sack kraft paper, creped or crinkled, whether or not embossed or perforated	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5458	48084090	Other kraft paper, creped or crinkled, whether or not embossed or perforated	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5459	48089000	Other paper and paperboard, corrugated, creped, crinkled, embossed or perforated, in rolls or sheets, other than paper of the kind described in heading 4803	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5460	48092000	Self-copy paper	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5461	48099000	Other carbon paper, self-copy paper and other copying or transfer papers (including coated or impregnated paper for duplicator stencils of offset plates), whether or not printed, in rolls or sheets	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5462	48101310	Imitation art paper In rolls, not containing fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process or of which not more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of such fibres	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5463	48101320	Art paper In rolls, not containing fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process or of which not more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of such fibres		10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5464	48101330	Chrome paper or paper board In rolls, not containing fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process or of which not more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of such fibres	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5465	48101390	Other Paper and paperboard In rolls of a kind used for writing, printing or other graphic purposes, not containing fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process or of which not more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of such fibres,	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5466	48101410	Imitation art paper In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5467	48101420	Art paper In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5468	48101430	Chrome paper or paper board In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5469	48101490	Other Paper and paperboard In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5470	48101910	Other Imitation paper, not containing fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process or of which not more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of such fibres	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5471	48101920	Other Art paper, not containing fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process or of which not more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of such fibres	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5472	48101930	Other Chrome paper or paper board, not containing fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process or of which not more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of such fibres	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5473	48101990	Other Paper and paperboard of a kind used for writing, printing or other graphic purposes, not containing fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process or of which not more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of such fibres	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5474	48102200	Light-weight coated paper of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5475	48102900	Other Paper and paperboard of a kind used for writing, printing or other graphic purposes, of which more than 10% by weight of the total fibre content consists of fibres obtained by a mechanical or chemi-mechanical process	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5476	48103100	Kraft paper and paperboard, other than that of a kind used for writing, printing or other graphic purposes, Bleached uniformly throughout the mass and of which more than 95% by weight of the total fibre content consists of wood fibres obtained by a chemical process, and weighing 150 g/m2 or less	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5477	48103200	Kraft paper and paperboard, other than that of a kind used for writing, printing or other graphic purposes. Bleached uniformly throughout the mass and of which more than 95% by weight of the total fibre content consists of wood fibres obtained by a chemical process, and weighing more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5478	48103910	Insulating paper, other than that of a kind used for writing, printing or other graphic purposes	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5479	48103920	Electric insulating press board, other than that of a kind used for writing, printing or other graphic purposes	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5480	48103930	Insulation boards (homogenous), other than that of a kind used for writing, printing or other graphic purposes	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5481	48103990	Other Kraft paper and paperboard, other than that of a kind used for writing, printing or other graphic purposes	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5482	48109200	Multi-ply	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
5483	48109900 48111000	Other paper and paperboard	10	10	TR TEI	9	8	7	6	5 0	5 0	5	5 0	5 0	5 0
5484 5485	48111000	Tarred, bituminised or asphalted paper and paperboard Self-adhesive paper and paperboard	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	0 8	6	0 4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
5486	48114900	Other Gummed or adhesive paper and paperboard	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5487	48115110	Aseptic packaging paper Bleached weighing more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5488	48115190	Other Paper and paperboard, Bleached weighing more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5489	48115910	Aseptic packaging paper, coated, impregnated or covered with plastics (excluding adhesives)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5490	48115990	Other Paper and paperboard, coated, impregnated or covered with plastics (excluding adhesives) Bleached weighing more than 150 g/m2	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5491	48116000	Paper and paperboard, coated, impregnated or Covered with wax, Paraffin wax, stearin, oil or Glycerol	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5492	48119011	Hand made paper and paperboard, rules, lined or squared but not otherwise printed	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5493	48119012	Chromo and art paper, coated	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5494 5495	48119013 48119014	Building board of paper or pulp, impregnated Chromo board	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5495	48119015	Raw base paper for sensitising, coated	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5497	48119016	Surface marbled paper	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5498	48119017	Leather board and imitation leather board	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5499	48119018	Matrix board	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5500	48119091	Grape guard paper	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5501 5502	48119093 48119094	Thermal paper for fax machines Thermal paper in jumbo rolls (size 1 mt and above in width and	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5503	48119099	5000 mt And above in length) Other paper, paperboard, cellulose wadding and webs of	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5504	48120000	cellulose fibres Filter blocks, slabs and plates, of paper pulp	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5505	48131000	Cigarette paper In the form of booklets or tubes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5506 5507	48132000 48139010	Cigarette paper In rolls of a width not exceeding 5 cm Cigarette paper in bulk, or in sheets	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5507	40139010	Torganette paper in bulk, or in sneets	10	10	I IEI	ı u	ı u	0	0	ı u	. 0	0	U		U

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5508	48139090	Other Cigarette papers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5509	48142000	Wallpaper and similar wall coverings, consisting of paper coated or covered, on the face side, with a grained, embossed, coloured, design-printed or otherwise decorated layer of plastics	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5510	48149000	Other Window Transparancies of paper	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5511	48162010	Duplicating paper, cut to size	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5512	48162020 48162090	Paper for Fax machine	10 10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5513	48162090	Other Self-copy paper	10	10	IEI	U	U	U	U	U	0	U	0	0	0
5514	48169010	Other copying or transfer papers (excluding printed transfer) cut to size whether or not put up in boxes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5515	48169020	Calculating machine paper in rolls and strips not exceeding 15 cm in width	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5516	48169090	Other Other copying or transfer papers (excluding printed transfer) cut to size whether or not put up in boxes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5517	48171000	Envelopes	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5518	48172000	Letter cards, plain postcards and correspondence cards	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5519	48173010	Writing blocks	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5520	48173090	Other Boxes, pouches, wallets and writing compendiums, of paper or paperboard, containing an assortment of paper stationery	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5521	48181000	Toilet paper of cellulose wadding or webs of cellulose fibre, of a kind used for household or sanitary purposes, in rolls of a width not exceeding 36 cm, or cut to size or shape	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5522	48182000	Handkerchiefs, cleansing or facial tissues and towels of cellulose wadding or webs of cellulose fibre, of a kind used for household or sanitary purposes, in rolls of a width not exceeding 36 cm, or cut to size or shape	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5523	48183000	Tablecloths and serviettes of cellulose wadding or webs of cellulose fibre, of a kind used for household or sanitary purposes, in rolls of a width not exceeding 36 cm, or cut to size or shape	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5524	48185000	Articles of apparel and clothing accessories of cellulose wadding or webs of cellulose fibre, of a kind used for household or sanitary purposes, in rolls of a width not exceeding 36 cm, or cut to size or shape	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5525	48189000	Other Articles of cellulose wadding or webs of cellulose fibre, of a kind used for household or sanitary purposes, in rolls of a width not exceeding 36 cm, or cut to size or shape	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5526	48191010	Boxes of corrugated paper or paperboard	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5527	48191090	Other Deskins and in the second of the secon	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5527	48191090	Other Packing containers of corrugated paper or paperboard Cartons, boxes, cases, intended for the packing of match sticks,	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		of non-corrugated paper and paperboard	-			-			U				-	U	
5529	48192020	Boxes, of non-corrugated paper and paperboard	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5530	48192090	Other Folding cartons, boxes and cases, of non-corrugated paper and paperboard	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5531	48193000	Sacks and bags, having a base of a width of 40 cm or more	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5532	48194000	Other sacks and bags, including Other packing containers, including record sleeves Made of	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5533 5534	48195010 48195090	corrugated paper or paperboard Other Other packing containers, including record sleeves	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5535	48196000	Box files, letter trays, storage boxes and similar articles, of a kind used in offices, shops or the like	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5536	48201010	Registers, account books	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5537	48201020	Letter pads	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5538	48201090	Other Memorandum pads, diaries and similar articles	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5539	48202000	Exercise books	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5540	48203000	Binders (other than book covers), folders and file covers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5541	48204000	Manifold business forms and interleaved carbon sets	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5542	48205000	Albums for samples or for collections	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5543	48209010	Blotting paper cut to size	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5544	48209090	Other Articles of stationary, of paper or paperboard	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5545	48211010	Printed Paper tags	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5546	48211020	Printed Labels Other Printed Paper or paperheard	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5547	48211090	Other Printed Paper or paperboard	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC
5548	48219010	Non-printed Labels	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

01 N		5	Standard	F# #: 5 + 60	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5549	48219090	Other Non-printed Printed Paper or paperboard labels of all kinds	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5550	48221000	Bobbins, spools, cops and similar supports of paper pulp, paper or paperboard Of a kind used for winding textile yarn	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5551	48229010	Paper tubes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5552	48229090	Other Bobbins, spools, cops and similar supports of paper pulp, paper or paperboard	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5553	48232000	Filter paper and paperboard	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5554	48234000	Rolls, sheets and dials, printed for self-recording apparatus	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5555	48236100	Trays, dishes, plates, cups and the like, of paper and paperboard Of bamboo	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5556	48236900	Other Trays. dishes, plates, cups and the like, of paper or paperboard	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5557	48237010	Paper pulp moulded trays	10 10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5558	48237020	Wood pulp board Articles made of paper mache other than artware and mounded		10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5559	48237030	or pressed goods of wood pulp	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5560	48237090	Other Moulded or pressed article of paper pulp	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5561 5562	48239011 48239012	Braille paper Cellulose in sole board or sheet	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5563	48239012	Packing and wrapping paper	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5564	48239014	Paper for cigarette filter tips	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5565	48239015	Paper cone for loud speaker	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5566	48239016	Patterns made of papers for leather footwear, leather garments and goods	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5567	48239017	Patterns made of paper for articles of apparel and clothing accessories	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5568	48239018	Products consisting of sheets of paper or paper board, impregnated, coated or covered with plastics (including thermoset resins or mixtures thereof or chemical formulations containing melamine, phenol or urea formaldehyde with or without curing agents or catalysts), compressed together in one or more operations	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5569	48239019	Decorative laminates	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5570	48239021	Pre-punched cards	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5571	48239022	Monotype and newstape paper in strips with perforated edges, not exceeding 15cm in width	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5572	48239023	Typewriting paper cut to size	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5573	48239030	Plain or embossed seals made of paper, laminated paper or paper gaskets	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5574	48239090	Other Articles of paperpulp, paper, paperboard, cellulose wadding or webs of cellulose fibers, cut to size or shape	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5575	49011010	Printed books In single sheets, whether or not folded	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5576	49011020	Pamphlets, booklets, brochures, leaflets and similar printed matter In single sheets, whether or not folded	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5577	49019100	Dictionaries and encyclopaedias, and serial installments thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5578	49019900	Other Printed books, brochures, leaflets and similar printed matter not in single sheets	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5579	49021010	Newspapers Appearing at least four times a week	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5580	49021020	Journals and periodicals Appearing at least four times a week	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5581	49029010	Other Newspapers	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5582	49029020	Other Journals and periodicals	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5583	49030010	Children's Picture books	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5584	49030020	Children's Drawing or colouring books	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5585	49040000	Music, printed or in manuscript, whether or not bound or illustrated	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5586	49051000	Globes, printed	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5587	49059100	Maps and hydrographic or similar charts of all kinds In book form, printed	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5588	49059910	Geographical, hydrological, astrological maps or charts	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5589	49059990	Others Maps and hydrographic or similar charts of all kinds	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5590	49060000	Plans and drawings for architectural, engineering, industrial, commercial, topographical or similar purposes, being originals drawn by hand; hand-written texts; photographic reproductions on sensitised paper and carbon copies of the foregoing.	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sahadi	ulo of Tariff D	ate Concessi	one (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5591	49070010	Unused postage, revenue or similar stamps of current or new issue in the country in which they have, or will have, a	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5592	49070020	recognized face value Bank notes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5593	49070030	Documents of title conveying the right to use Information Technology Software	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5594	49070090	Other Documents of title like cheque forms etc.	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5595	49081000	Transfers (decalcomanias), vitrifiable	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5596	49089000	Other Transfers (decalcomanias)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5597	49090010	Greetings or Wedding cards	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5598	49090090	Other Printed or illustrated postcards; printed cards bearing personal greetings, messages or announcements	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5599	49100010	Advertising Calender	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5600	49100090	Other Calendars of any kind, printed	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5601	49111010	Posters, printed	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5602	49111020	Commercial catalogues	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5603	49111030	Printed inlay cards	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5604	49111090	Other Trade advertising material	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5605	49119100	Pictures, designs and photographs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5606	49119910	Hard copy (printed) of computer software	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5607	49119920	Plan and drawings for architectural engineering, industrial, commercial, topographical or similar purposes reproduced with the aid of computer or any other devices	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5608	49119990	Other Printed matter	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5609	50010000	Silk worm cocoons suitable for reeling	30	30	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5610	50020010	Mulberry raw silk	30	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5611	50020020	Mulberry dupion silk	30	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5612	50020030	Non-Mulberry silk	30	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5613	50030010	Mulberry silk waste	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5614	50030020	Tussar silk waste	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5615	50030030	Eri waste	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5616	50030040	Muga waste	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5617	50030090	Other, Silk waste	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5618	50040010	100% mulberry dupion silk yarn	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5619	50040090	Other, Silk Yarn	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5620	50050011	Yarn spun from silk waste >85% wt of silk waste, not for retail sale ,other than noil silk	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5621	50050012	Yarn spun from silk waste >85% wt of silk waste, not for retail sale, from noil silk	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5622	50050021	Yarn spun from silk waste <85% wt of silk waste, not for retail sale, Other than noil silk	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5623	50050022	Yarn spun from silk waste <85% wt of silk waste, not for retail sale From noil silk	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5624 5625	50060011 50060019	Silk embroidery thread Other silk yarn spun from silk waste for retail sale	25 25	15 15	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5626	50060019	Silk embroidery thread not for retail sale	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5627	50060021	Other yarn spun from silk waste >85% or more by weight or silk,	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5628	50060031	for retail sale Silk yarn spun from silk waste other than noil silk	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5629	50060032	Yarn spun from silk waste <85% wt of silk waste, for retail sale, spun from noil silk	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5630	50060033	Silk embroidery thread for retail sale	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5631	50060039	Other Yarn spun from silk waste <85% wt of silk waste, for retail sale	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5632	50060090	Other Silk Worm Gut	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5633	50071000	Fabrics of noil silk for retail sale	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5634 5635	50072010 50072090	Sarees Other woven fabrics of silk, containing >85% wt of silk/silk waste	25 25	20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		for retail sale				-	-		·						
5636	50079010	Handloom woven fabrics of silk or of silk waste	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5637	50079090	Othernon handloom woven fabrics of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5638	51011100	Shorn wool greasy	25	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5639	51011900	Other greasy wool, including fleece washed wool, not carded or combed	25	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5640	51012100	Shorn wool degreased, not carbonised	30	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5641	51012900	Other wool degreased not carbonised, not carded or combed	25	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5642	51013000	Carbonised wool, not carded or combed	30	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5643	51021110	Marine Angora of Kashmir (cashmere) goats	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5644	51021190	Other fine hair of Kashmir (cashmere) goats	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5645	51021910	Marine Angora of other goats (other than cashmere)	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5646	51021990	Fine hair of Other goats (other than cashmere)	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5647	51022010	Goat hair (other than angora)	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5648	51022090	Other (excluding pig & boar bristles)	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5649	51031010	Noils of wool	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5650	51031090	Other fine animal hair (apart from noils of wool)	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5651 5652	51032010 51032020	Waste of sheep's and lamb's wool Yarn waste	25 25	10 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5653	51032020	Other waste of wool or fine animal hair	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5654	51033000	Waste of coarse animal hair	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5655	51040010	Shoddy wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5656	51040090	Other Course animal hair	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5657	51051000	Carded wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5658	51052100	Combed wool in fragments	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5659	51052910	Wool Tops	20	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5660	51052990	Other combed wool (not in fragments)	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5661	51053100	Fine animal hair, carded or combed of Kashmir (cashmere) goats	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5662	51053900	Other fine animal hair, carded or combed	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5663	51054000	Coarse animal hair, carded or combed	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5664	51061010	Shoddy woollen yarn >85% of wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5665 5666	51061020 51061090	Mungo woollen yarn > 85% of wool Other yanr of carded wool containing 85% or more by weight of	20 20	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		wool								-		-		-	
5667	51062010	Shoddy woollen yarn <85% of wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5668	51062020	Mungo woollen yarn < 85% of wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5669	51062090	Other yarn of carded wool containing 85% or less by weight of wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5670	51071010	Worsted hosiery yarn >85% weight of wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5671	51071020	Worsted knitted yarn >85% weight of wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5672 5673	51071030 51071040	Worsted weaving yarn >85% weight of wool	20 20	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5674	51071040	Woollen carpet yarn >85% weight of wool Other yarn of combed wool >85% weight of wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5675	51071030	Worsted hosiery yarn <85% weight of wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5676	51072020	Worsted knitted yarn <85% weight of wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5677	51072030	Worsted weaving yarn <85% weight of wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5678	51072040	Woollen carpet yarn <85% weight of wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5679	51072090	Other yarn of combed wool <85% weight of wool	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5680	51081000	Carded yarn of fine animal hair, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5681	51082000	Combed yarn of fine animal hair, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5682	51091010	Hoisery wool > 85% weight of wool, for retail sale	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5683	51091090	Other yanr of wool or fine animal hair containing 85% or more by weight of wool or fine animal	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5684	51099000	Other Hoisery wool	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5685	51100010	Yarn of coarse animal hair or of horse hair put up for retail sale	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5686	51100020	Yarn of coarse animal hair or of horse hair not put up for retail sale	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5687	51111110	Unbleached woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight < 300gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5688	51111120	Bleached woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight < 300gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5689	51111130	Dyed woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight < 300gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5690	51111140	Printed woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight < 300gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5691	51111190	Other woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight < 300gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5692	51111910	Unbleached woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight > 300gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 150 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 150 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5693	51111920	Bleached woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight > 300gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 150 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 150 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5694	51111930	Dyed woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight > 300gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 150 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 150 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5695	51111940	Printed woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight > 300gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 150 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 150 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5696	51111990	Other woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight > 300gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 150 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 150 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5697	51112010	Unbleached woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade filaments	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5698	51112020	Bleached woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade filaments	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5699	51112030	Dyed woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade filaments	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5700	51112040	Printed woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade filaments	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5701	51112090	Other woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade filaments	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5702	51113010	Unbleached woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5703	51113020	Bleached woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5704	51113030	Dyed woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5705	51113040	Printed woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5706	51113090	Other woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5707	51119010	Other unbleached woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 90 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 90 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5708	51119020	Other bleached woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 90 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 90 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5709	51119030	Other dyed woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 90 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 90 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5710	51119040	Other printed woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 90 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 90 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5711	51119090	Other woven fabrics of carded wool/fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 90 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 90 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5712	51121110	Unbleached woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight < 200gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 125 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 125 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5713	51121120	Bleached woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight < 200gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 125 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 125 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5714	51121130	Dyed woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight < 200gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 125 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 125 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5715	51121140	Printed woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight < 200gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 125 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 125 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5716	51121190	Other woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight < 200gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 125 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 125 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5717	51121910	Unbleached woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight > 200gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 155 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 155 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5718	51121920	Bleached woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight > 200gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 155 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 155 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5719	51121930	Dyed woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight > 200gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 155 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 155 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5720	51121940	Printed woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight > 200gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 155 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 155 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5721	51121990	Other woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, >85% wool/fine animal hair, weight > 200gm/m2	25.0% or Rs. 155 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 130 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5722	51122010	Unbleached woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade filaments	25.0% or Rs. 85 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 85 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5723	51122020	Bleached woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade filaments	25.0% or Rs. 85 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 85 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5724	51122030	Dyed woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade filaments	25.0% or Rs. 85 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 85 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5725	51122040	Printed woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade filaments	25.0% or Rs. 85 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 85 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5726	51122090	Other woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade filaments	25.0% or Rs. 85 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 85 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5727	51123010	Unbleached woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5728	51123020	Bleached woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5729	51123030	Dyed woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5730	51123040	Printed woven fabrics of combed wool/line animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5731	51123090	Other woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair, mixed mainly or solely with manmade staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5732	51129010	Other unbleached woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5733	51129020	Other bleached woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5734	51129030	Other dyed woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5735	51129040	Other dyed woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5736	51129050	Handloom woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair	25% or Rs/135 per sq. metre, whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 155 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5737	51129090	Other woven fabrics of combed wool/fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	25.0% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5738	51130010	Unbleached woven fabrics of coarse animal hair/ horse hair	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5739	51130020	Bleached woven fabrics of coarse animal hair/ horse hair	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Second Description Standard Effective Rate (N) Othered Veri	Rate (%) 25.0% or Rs. 60	Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3				Year 7	Year 8	Year 9		
25 / 10	51130030 Dyed woven fabrics of coarse animal hair/ horse hair	25.0% or Rs. 60											rear 9	Year 10
S1130040 Printed woven fabrics of coarse animal hair/ horse hair Pri		whichever is higher	per sq. mtr., whichever is	TEI	0	0	0	0			0	0	0	0
State	51130040 Printed woven fabrics of coarse animal hair/ horse hair	Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is	per sq. mtr., whichever is	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	51130090 Other woven fabrics of coarse animal hair/ horse hair	Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is	per sq. mtr., whichever is	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
25746			10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5746 52010013 Indian cotton of staple length exceeding 20.5mm (26/32") and but not exceeding 24.5mm (30/32") 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		(e 25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5746 52010014 Indian cotton of staple length over 24.5 mm (31/32") to 28 mm 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		and 25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5748 52010019 Indian cotton of all staple length 34 5 mm and above (1 12/32') 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		mm 25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
S749 S2010020 Cotton, other than Indian, of all staple lengths 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		e but 25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
S750 S2021000 Cotton yarn waste (including thread waste) 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	52010019 Indian cotton of all staple length 34 5 mm and above (1 12	/32") 25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
S751 S2029100 Garnetted stock of cotton S25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0					-	-			_		0	0	0	0
5752 52029900 Other cotton waste 25 10 TEI 0 <											0	0	0	0
5753 52030000 Cotton, carded or combed 30 30 TEI 0											0	0	0	0
5754 52041110 Cotton thread, sewing containing any synthetic staple fibre, containing > 85% weight of cotton, not put up for retail sale 20 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0											0	0	0	0
S758 S2041130 Dut up for retail sale D	Cotton thread, sewing containing any synthetic staple fibre							z			0	0	0	0
S759 S2041190 Other containing < 85% weight of cotton, not put up for retail sale 20 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		not 20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
S759 S2041190 Other containing < 85% weight of cotton, not put up for retail sale 20 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		on, 20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5759 5204190 Other containing < 85% weight of cotton, not put up for retail 20 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		re, 20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	not put up for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	52041900 sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
S760 S2042010 Cotton thread, sewing, containing any synthetic thread, staple fibre, put up for retail sale 20 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	fibre, put up for retail sale	20									0	0	0	0
5761 52042020 Cotton thread, darning, put up for retail sale 20 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0											0	0	0	0
5762 52042030 Embroidery cotton thread, put up for retail sale 20 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	Cotton sewing thread not containing any synthetic stable fil	re									0	0	0	0
5763 52042040 Other cotton thread put up for retail sale 20 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	put up for retail sale	20									0	0	0	0
Grey single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >	Grev single cotton varn of uncombed fibre measuring >													
5/05 5/2051110 714.29decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale 20 10 1EI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	714.29decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale										0	0	0	0
5706 52051120 714.29decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	714.29decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20									0	0	0	0
5/6/ 52051130 714.29decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale 20 10 1EI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	714.29decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale										0	0	0	0
5/68 52051190 714.29decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale 20 10 1EI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	52051190 714.29decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale		10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Grey single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail 20 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	52051210 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for reta		10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
51. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5770	52051220	Bleached single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5771	52051230	Dyed single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5772	52051290	Other single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5773	52051310	Grey single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5774	52051320	Bleached single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5775	52051330	Dyed single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5776	52051390	Other single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5777	52051410	Grey single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5778	52051420	Bleached single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5779	52051430	Dyed single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5780	52051490	Other single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5781	52051510	Grey single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring < 125 decitex , >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5782	52051520	Bleached single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring < 125 decitex , >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5783	52051530	Dyed single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring < 125 decitex , >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5784	52051590	Other single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring < 125 decitex , >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5785	52052110	Grey single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 714.29decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5786	52052120	Bleached single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 714.29decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5787	52052130	Dyed single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 714.29decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5788	52052190	Other single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 714.29decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5789	52052210	Grey single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5790	52052220	Bleached single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5791	52052290	Other single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5792	52052310	Grey single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5793	52052320	Bleached single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5794	52052390	Other single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5795	52052410	Grey single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

-: ··			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5796	52052420	Bleached single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5797	52052490	Other single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5798	52052610	Dyed single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 103.68 decitex but <125 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5799	52052620	Bleached single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 103.68 decitex but <125 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5800	52052690	Other single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 103.68 decitex but <125 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5801	52052710	Dyed single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 83.33 decitex but <103.68 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5802	52052720	Bleached single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 83.33 decitex but <103.68 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5803	52052790	Other single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 83.33 decitex but <103.68 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5804	52052810	Dyed single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring < 83.33 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5805	52052820	Bleached single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring < 83.33 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5806	52052890	Other single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring < 83.33 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5807	52053110	Grey multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5808	52053120	Bleached multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5809	52053130	Dyed multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5810	52053190	Other multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5811	52053210	Grey multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >232.56 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5812	52053220	Bleached multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >232.56 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5813	52053290	Other multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >232.56 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5814	52053310	Grey multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5815	52053320	Bleached multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5816	52053330	Dyed multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5817	52053390	Other multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5818	52053410	Grey multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5819	52053420	Bleached multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	lle of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5820	52053430	Dyed multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5821	52053490	Other multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring >125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5822	52053510	Grey multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring<125 decitex , >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5823	52053590	Other multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring<125 decitex , >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5824	52054110	Grey multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring >714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5825	52054120	Bleached multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring >714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5826	52054130	Dyed multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring >714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5827	52054190	Other multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring >714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5828	52054210	Grey multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5829	52054290	Other multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <714.29 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5830	52054310	Grey multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5831	52054320	Bleached multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5832	52054390	Other multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <232.56 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5833	52054410	Grey multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5834	52054420	Bleached multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5835	52054490	Other multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 125 decitex but <192.31 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5836	52054610	Grey multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 106.38 decitex but <125 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5837	52054620	Bleached multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 106.38 decitex but <125 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5838	52054630	Dyed multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 106.38 decitex but <125 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5839	52054690	Other multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 106.38 decitex but <125 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5840	52054710	Grey multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 83.33 decitex but <106.38 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5841	52054720	Bleached multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 83.33 decitex but <106.38 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5842	52054730	Dyed multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 83.33 decitex but <106.38 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. NO.	HS 8 Code	·	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5843	52054790	Other multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 83.33 decitex but <106.38 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5844	52054810	Grey multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuringt <83.33 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5845	52054820	Bleached multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuringt <83.33 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5846	52054830	Dyed multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuringt <83.33 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5847	52054890	Other multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuringt <83.33 decitex, >85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5848	52061100	Single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 714.29 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5849	52061200	Single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 714.29 decitex but <232.56 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5850	52061300	Single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <192.31 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5851	52061400	Single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <125 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5852	52061500	Single cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring <125 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5853	52062100	Single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 714.29 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5854	52062200	Single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 714.29 decitex but <232.56 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5855	52062300	Single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <192.31 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5856	52062400	Single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <125 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5857	52062500	Single cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring <125 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5858	52063100	Multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 714.29 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5859	52063200	Multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 714.29 decitex but <232.56 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5860	52063300	Multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <192.31 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5861	52063400	Multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <125 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5862	52063500	Multiple or cabled cotton yarn of uncombed fibre measuring <125 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5863	52064100	Multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 714.29 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5864	52064200	Multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 714.29 decitex but <232.56 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5865	52064300	Multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 232.56 decitex but <192.31 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5866	52064400	Multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring > 192.31 decitex but <125 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5867	52064500	Multiple or cabled cotton yarn of combed fibre measuring <125 decitex, <85% wt of cotton, not for retail sale	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5868 5869	52071000 52079000	Cotton yarn, >85% wt of cotton, for retail sale Other cotton yarn, <85% wt of cotton, put up for retail sale	25 25	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

O. N.		5	Standard	F# # B # 60	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5870	52081110	Dhoti of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5871	52081120	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5872	52081130	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5873	52081140	Casement of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5874	52081190	Other than plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5875	52081210	Dhoti of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5876	52081220	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5877	52081230	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5878	52081240	Casement of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5879	52081250	Sheeting(takia, leopard fabrics, other than furnishing fabrics) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5880	52081260	Voils 0f plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5881	52081290	Other than plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5882	52081310	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton including cross twill, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5883	52081320	Dobby fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton including cross twill, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5884	52081390	Other 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton including cross twill, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5885	52081910	Dedsuti, dosuti fabrics of other fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5886	52081990	Other fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5887	52082110	Dhoti of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5888	52082120	Sareeof plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5889	52082130	Casement of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5890	52082140	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5891	52082150	Cambrics (including madapollam and jaconet) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton		10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5892	52082160	Mulls (including limbric and willaya)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5893	52082170	Muslin (including lawn, mullmull and organdi) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5894	52082180	Voils (excluding leno fabricss) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5895	52082190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5896	52082210	Dhoti of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5897	52082220	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5898	52082230	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5899	52082240	Casement of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5900	52082250	Cambrics (including madapollam and jaconet) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5901	52082260	Longcloth (including calico) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5902	52082270	Sheeting (takia and the like) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5903	52082280	Voils(excluding leno fabricss) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5904	52082290	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5905	52082310	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton including cross twill, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5906	52082320	Parmatta fabrics (including ilesia, pocketing, Italian twill) of 3- thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton including cross twill, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5907	52082330	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton including cross twill, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5908	52082390	Other 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton including cross twill, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5909	52082910	Dhoti and saree, zari borderedof other fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5910	52082920	Dedsuti, Doosuti fabrics, ceretonnes and Osamburge of other fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5911	52082990	Other, other fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5912	52083110	Lungi of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5913	52083121	Handloom of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5914	52083129	Other Sarees of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5915	52083130	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5916	52083140	Casement of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5917	52083150	Cambrics (including madapollam and jaconet) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5918	52083160	Mull(including limbric and willaya) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5919	52083170	Muslin(including lawn mulmul and organdy) of carded or combed yarn of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5920	52083180	Voils (excluding leno fabricss) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5921	52083190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5922	52083210	Lungi of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5923	52083220	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5924	52083230	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5925	52083240	Casement of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5926	52083250	Bedticking, domestic of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5927	52083260	Cambrics (including madapollam and jaconet), Longcloth(including calico) and volis(excluding leno fabricss) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5928	52083270	Coating (including suiting) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5929	52083280	Furnishing fabrics other than pile and chenille fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5930	52083290	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11	11000	D 1.0	Standard	Fr: B (00)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5931	52083310	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton including cross twill, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5932	52083320	Coating (including suiting) of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton including cross twill, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5933	52083330	Shirting (including mazri) of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton including cross twill, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5934	52083390	Other 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton including cross twill, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5935	52083910	Zari bordered sarees of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5936	52083990	Other woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5937	52084110	Bleeding Madras of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5938	52084121	Handloom of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5939	52084129	Other Sarees of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5940	52084130	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5941	52084140	Bed ticking, domestic of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5942	52084150	Furnishing fabrics excluding pile and chenille fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5943	52084190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 9 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5944	52084210	Bleeding Madras of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

O. N.	11000	5	Standard	F// - 12 - 12 - 12 - 12 - 12 - 12 - 12 -	Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5945	52084220	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5946	52084230	Shirting fabrics plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5947	52084240	Casement of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5948	52084250	Bed ticking, domestic of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5949	52084260	Furnishing fabrics, other than pile and chenille fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5950	52084290	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 37 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5951	52084310	Bleeding Madras of 3-thread or 4-thread twill including cross twill of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5952	52084320	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill including cross twill of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5953	52084330	Bedticking, damask of 3-thread or 4-thread twill including cross twill of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5954	52084340	Flannelette of 3-thread or 4-thread twill including cross twill of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5955	52084390	Other 3-thread or 4-thread twill including cross twill of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5956	52084910	Zari bordered sarees of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 143 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5957	52084921	Real Madras Handkerchiefs of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 143 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5958	52084929	Other woven fabrics more than 85% cotton of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 143 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5959	52084990	Other, other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colour, >85% wt of cotton	25% or Rs. 143 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 143 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5960	52085110	Lungi plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5961	52085120	Saree plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5962	52085130	Shirting fabrics plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5963	52085140	Casement plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5964	52085150	Cambrics (including madapollam and jaconet) plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5965	52085160	Mull (including limbric and willaya) plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5966	52085170	Muslin (including lawn mulmul and organdy) of carded or combed yarn plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5967	52085180	Voils (excluding leno fabricss) plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5968	52085190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing <100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5969	52085210	Lungi plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 27 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5970	52085220	Saree plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

OL N	110.0.0.1	Description	Standard	Effective D + 400	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5971	52085230	Shirting fabrics plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5972	52085240	Casement plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5973	52085250	Cambrics (including madapollam and jaconet) plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5974	52085260	Mull (including limbric and wallaya) plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5975	52085270	Muslin (including lawn mulmul and organdy) of carded or combed yarn plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5976	52085280	Voils (excluding leno fabricss) plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5977	52085290	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton weighing >100 g/m2, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 23 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5978	52085910	Zari bordered sarees of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 50 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 21 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5979	52085920	Sarees, handloom of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 50 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 21 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5980	52085990	Other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 50 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 21 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5981	52091111	Dhoti of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5982	52091112	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5983	52091113	Casement of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5984	52091114	Sheeting (takia, leopardcloth and other than furnishing) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5985	52091119	Other handloom of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	-		_				-	-			-			-	

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
		Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached,	Rate (%)		Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5986	52091190	>85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5987	52091210	Saree of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5988	52091220	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5989	52091230	Furnishing fabrics other than excluding pile and chenille fabricss of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, lunbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5990	52091240	Seersucker of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5991	52091250	Canvas, including duck – carded or combed yarn of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5992	52091260	Flannelette of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5993	52091270	Shetting (takia, leopart cloth) of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5994	52091290	Other 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5995	52091900	Other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, unbleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5996	52092110	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5997	52092120	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5998	52092130	Furnishing fabrics (excluding pile and chinille fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5999	52092140	Seersucker of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6000	52092150	Canvas (including duck) of carded or combed yarn of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6001	52092160	Dhoti of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6002	52092170	Flannellete of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6003	52092180	Sheeting(takia, leopart cloth) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6004	52092190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6005	52092210	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6006	52092220	Furnishing fabrics (excluding pile and chinile fabrics) of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6007	52092230	Drill of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6008	52092290	Other 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6009	52092910	Dhoti and saree, zari bordered of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6010	52092920	Dedsuti, Doosuti fabricss, ceretonnes and Osamburge of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6011	52092990	Other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, bleached, >85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6012	52093110	Lungi of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6013	52093120	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6014	52093130	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6015	52093140	Furnishing fabrics (excluding pile and chenille fabrics) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6016	52093150	Seersucker of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6017	52093160	Bedticking, domestic(other than hand dyed) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6018	52093170	Canvas (including duck), of carded or combed yarn of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6019	52093180	Flannellete of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6020	52093190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6021	52093210	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6022	52093220	Furnishing fabricss (excluding pile and chinille fabrics) of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6023	52093230	Drill of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6024	52093290	Other woven fabrics more than 85% cotton of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6025	52093910	Zari bordered sarees of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6026	52093990	Other 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, dyed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6027	52094110	Bleeding Madras of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11	11000	D 1.0	Standard	F// /: B / ///	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6028	52094120	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6029	52094130	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6030	52094140	Furnishing fabrics (excluding pile and chinille fabrics) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6031	52094150	Seersucker of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6032	52094160	Bedticking, domestic(other than hand dyed) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6033	52094170	Flannelette of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6034	52094190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 32 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6035	52094200	Denim of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 25 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 25 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6036	52094310	Bleeding Madras of other fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6037	52094320	Shirting fabrics of other fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6038	52094330	Furnishing fabrics of other fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

O. N.		5	Standard	Fr: B (0)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6039	52094340	Coating (including suiting) of other fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6040	52094390	Other fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6041	52094910	Zari bordered sari other fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6042	52094990	Other fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, yarn of different colours, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6043	52095111	Handloom of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6044	52095119	Other Lingies of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6045	52095120	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6046	52095130	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6047	52095140	Furnishing fabrics (excluding pile and chenille fabrics) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6048	52095150	Seersucker of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6049	52095160	Bedticking, domestic(other than hand dyed) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6050	52095170	Flannelette of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6051	52095190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6052	52095210	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6053	52095220	Furnishing fabrics (excluding pile and chenille fabrics) of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6054	52095290	Other of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6055	52095910	Zari bordered saree of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6056	52095990	Other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, Printed, >85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6057	52101110	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, mainly man-made fibres, unbleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6058	52101120	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, unbleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6059	52101190	Other of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly manmade fibres, unbleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6060	52101900	Other fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, unbleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6061	52102110	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6062	52102120	Poplin and broad fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6063	52102130	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, bleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6064	52102140	Shirting (including mazri) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6065	52102150	Voils of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, bleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6066	52102190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6067	52102910	Dhoti and saree, zari bordered of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6068	52102920	Dedsuti, Doosuti, ceretonnes and Osamburge other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6069	52102990	Other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6070	52103110	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6071	52103120	Coating (including suitings) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6072	52103130	Furnishing fabrics other than pile and chenaille fabricss of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6073	52103140	Poplin and broad fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6074	52103150	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6075	52103160	Voils of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6076	52103190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6077	52103210	Crepe fabrics including crepe checks of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6078	52103220	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6079	52103230	Bedticking, damask of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6080	52103290	Other of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6081	52103910	Zari bordered sarees of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6082	52103990	Other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6083	52104110	Bleeding Madras of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6084	52104120	Crepe fabrics (excluding crepe checks) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6085	52104130	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01 N		5	Standard	Fr: D (0)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6086	52104140	Suitings of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6087	52104150	Poplin and broad fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6088	52104160	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6089	52104170	Voils of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6090	52104190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6091	52104910	Zari bordered sari other fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, yarn of different colours, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 185 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 185 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6092	52104990	Other fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, yarn of different colours, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 185 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 185 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6093	52105110	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6094	52105120	Casement of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, Printed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6095	52105130	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, Printed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6096	52105140	Poplin and broad fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6097	52105150	Voils of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, Printed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

··			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6098	52105190	Other Woven fabric, plain weave, not printed by batik of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6099	52105910	Zari bordered saree of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6100	52105990	Other fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6101	52111110	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6102	52111120	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, unbleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6103	52111190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, unbleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6104	52111210	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill including cross twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, unbleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6105	52111220	Twill, not elsewhere specified (including gaberdine) of 3-thread or 4-thread twill including cross twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, unbleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6106	52111230	Damask of 3-thread or 4-thread twill including cross twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, unbleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6107	52111290	Other of 3-thread or 4-thread twill including cross twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, unbleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6108	52111900	Other fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill including cross twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, unbleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6109	52112010	Shirting fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6110	52112020	Convas(including duck) of carded or combed yarn of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6111	52112030	flannelette of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6112	52112040	Saree of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6113	52112050	Crepe fabrics including crepe checks of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6114	52112060	Twill Fabricss of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, bleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6115	52112091	Zari bordered sari of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, other bleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6116	52112092	Dedsuti, Doosuti, ceretonnes and Osamburge of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, other bleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6117	52112099	Other woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, other bleached, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

a			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6118	52113110	Shirting fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6119	52113120	Canvas (including duck) of carded or combed yarn of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6120	52113130	Coating (including suitings) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6121	52113140	Flannellette of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6122	52113150	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6123	52113190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6124	52113210	Crepe fabrics including crepe checks of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6125	52113220	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6126	52113230	Twill, not elsewhere specified (including gaberdine) of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6127	52113240	Trousers/pant fabricss (excluding jeans and crepe) of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6128	52113290	Other 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6129	52113910	Zari bordered sarees of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6130	52113990	Other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6131	52114110	Bleeding Madras of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

CI 11-	HS 8 Code	December	Standard	Effective D-t- (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6132	52114120	Check shirting (excluding crepe checks) of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6133	52114130	Shirting of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6134	52114140	Suitings of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6135	52114150	Flannelette of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6136	52114160	Saree of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6137	52114170	Parachute fabrics of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6138	52114190	Other plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6139	52114200	Denim of plain weave of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man- made fibres, yarns of different colours, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6140	52114310	Bleeding Madras of other fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 40 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6141	52114320	Crepe fabrics of other fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 40 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6142	52114330	Shirting fabrics of other fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 40 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 40 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

OL No.	HS 8 Code	Danasiusian.	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6143	52114340	Suitings of other fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 40 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 40 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6144	52114390	Other fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 40 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 40 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6145	52114910	Zari bordered sarees of other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6146	52114990	Other Zari bordered sarees of fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, dyed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6147	52115110	Shirting fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6148	52115120	Furnishing fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6149	52115130	Flannelette of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6150	52115140	Longcloth (chintz) of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6151	52115150	Saree of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6152	52115190	Other woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6153	52115210	Crepe fabrics including crepe checks of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6154	52115220	Shirting fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

CL N-	110 0 0 - 1-	Description.	Standard	Effective Detector	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6155	52115230	Twill, not elsewhere specified (including gaberdine) of 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6156	52115290	Other fabrics 3-thread or 4-thread twill of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6157	52115910	Zari bordered saree other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6158	52115990	Other fabrics of woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, Printed, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 18 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6159	52121100	Unbleached of other woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6160	52121200	Bleached of other woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6161	52121300	Dyed of other woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6162	52121400	Of yarns of different colours of other woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6163	52121500	Printed of other woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, weighing <200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 165 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 165 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6164	52122100	Unbleached of other woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6165	52122200	Bleached of other woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6166	52122300	Dyed of other woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6167	52122400	Of yarns of different colours of other woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 20 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 20 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6168	52122500	Printed of other woven fabrics of cotton, mainly man-made fibres, weighing >200 g/m, <85% wt of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 165 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 165 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6169 6170	53011000 53012100	Flax, raw or retted Broken or scutched of flax raw	30 30	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6171	53012100	Other Flax, raw or processed	30	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6172	53013000	Flax tow and waste	30	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6173 6174	53021000	True hemp, raw or retted	30 30	30	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6174	53029000	Jute, raw or retted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6176	53031090	Other textile bast fibres (apart from jute), raw and retted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6177 6178	53039010 53039090	Jute cutting Tow and waste of jute and other textile fibres (other than jute	25 25	10 10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		cutting) Coir bristles fibre, coir mattress fibre, coir short fibre, coir bit			+	-				-			_		
6179	53050010	fibre, decorticated coir fibre of Coconut, abaca	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6180	53050030	Curled or machine twisted Coir fibre of Coconut, abaca Coir pith, processed in value added form like briquette, coins,	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6181	53050040	neo disc, grow bags, organic manure and in loose form for use in horticulture or agriculture	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Section Description Desc				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
Second Second	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
100 5000000 1000000000000000000000	6182	53050050		25	10	TEI										
Test Section Company			-				_	_						_	_	ı . l
\$40,000 \$40,	6183	53050090		25	10	IEI	U	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	U	, ° 1
\$1.00 \$1.0	6184	53061010		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1000 2000																
EMPT-1001 Strate Stand Law Carlot from Carlot Stand Law Carlot Carlot Stand Law Carlot Carlot Stand Law Carlot Carlot Carlot Carlot Carlot											0					0
1991											_					
STATE STAT					•											
DOBIN Dobit Corr year of other vegetable berief from pager year 22 10 TEL 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6189	53071090	Other Single yarn of jute of other textile bast fibres						U	0	U	U		U		
SCRIPTION Service College Corr verm of other very complete from the filters, paper years 25 10 TEL 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6190	53072000	Multiple (folded) or cabled yarn of jute or other textile bast fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
SCRIPTION Service College Corr verm of other very complete from the filters, paper years 25 10 TEL 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6101	E2094040	Rolled Coir years of other yearstokle toytile fibree poper years	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1000 1000	0191	33061010		25	10	161	U	0	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	
6150	6192	53081020		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
			yarn													
Strict S	6193	53081090	Other Coir yarn of other vegetable textile fibres, paper yarn	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Strict S	6404	50000000	T b O	05	40	TEL	0		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Scientific Sci	6194	53082000	True nemp Coir yarn or other vegetable textile fibres, paper yarn	25	10	IEI	U	0	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U
Scientific Sci	6195	53089010	Ramie Coir varn of other vegetable textile fibres, paper varn	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
6577 5509110 Ottocarde access factors of the JSSS weight 25 10 TEL 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							-	-	-	_	_			_	-	
	6196	53089090	Other Coir yarn of other vegetable textile fibres, paper yarn	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	6197	53091110	Unbleached woven fabrics of flax. >85% weight	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	n	0	0	0	0	0	0
S00019020 Private sevent laterace of the x-650's weight 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0															-	
S0012 S001900 Other avener flactics of files, 450% weight 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6199	53091910	Dyed woven fabrics of flax, >85% weight	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
S0000110 Unbestanded seven flatincs of files, e05% weight 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0								-		_						
6504 59309120 Blavarmed avoien fabrics of files. 465% weight 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0					•											
Social Space Space																
S2006 S3002090 Other woven fathors of fisks, 469% weight 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0					-											
Sci																
Solid Soli											-			·		
School S	6207	53101011		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Columbia Columbia	6209	52101012	Sacking fabrics of woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Strict S	0208	33101012		25	20	161	U	0	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	
State State Control	6209	53101013		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect					-						_					
S3101019 University of Julie or Other textiles bast fibres, 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6210	53101014		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6212 53101091 Worth bended fabrics >50% weight of Jute 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							_	_		_	_	_	_	_	_	
6213 53101093 Stranded woven fabrics >50% excipit jule 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6211	53101019		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6214 53101093 Uter woven Interfaces 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6212	53101091	Woven blended fabrics >50% weight of Jute	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6215 53101099 Other woven blended/strandod fabrics 25 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6213	53101092	Stranded woven fabrics >50% weight jute	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6216 53109010 Bleached woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0											_					
6217 53109020 Decorative woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6215	53101099	Other woven blended/stranded fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6218 53109092 Other Dyed woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6216	53109010	Bleached woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6218 53109092 Other Dyed woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							_	_					<u> </u>		_	
6219 53109092 Other Dyed woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6217	53109020	Decorative woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6219 53109092 Other Dyed woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6210	53100001	Other Bleached waven fabrics of jute or other taxtiles heat fibres	25	10	TCI	^	0	^	0	0	^	0	n	0	
6220 53109093 Other Printed woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0210	33108081	Other Disacried woven rabines of jule of other textiles bast fibres	40	10	151	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U
6220 53109093 Other Printed woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6219	53109092	Other Dyed woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6221 53109099 Other woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			,		-	+	ļ -		-	ļ <u> </u>	ļ <u> </u>	-	1		ļ -	
6222 53110011 Unbleached woven fabrics of other vegetable textile fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6220	53109093	Other Printed woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6222 53110011 Unbleached woven fabrics of other vegetable textile fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6221	53109099	Other woven fabrics of jute or other textiles bast fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	n	0	0	0	0	0	0
6223 53110012 Bleached woven fabrics of other vegetable textile fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			,							·	-		-	·		
6224 53110013 Dyed woven fabrics of other vegetable textile fibres 25 10 TEI 0			•				U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U
6225 53110014 Printedwoven fabrics of other vegetable textile fibres 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
6226 53110015 Of coir including log form and geotextiles of woven fabrics of other vegetable textile fibres 25 10 TEI 0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>																
622b 53110015 other vegetable textile fibres 25 10 TEI 0 <td>6225</td> <td>53110014</td> <td></td> <td>25</td> <td>10</td> <td>IEI</td> <td>0</td>	6225	53110014		25	10	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6227 53110019 Other woven fabrics of other vegetable textile fibres 25 10 TEI 0	6226	53110015		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6228 53110021 Unbleached woven fabrics of paper yarn 25 10 TEI 0	6227	53110019		25	10	TFI	n	0	0	n	n	0	n	n	n	0
6229 53110022 Bleached woven fabrics of paper yarn 25 10 TEI 0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>																
6230 53110023 Dyed woven fabrics of paper yarn 25 10 TEI 0<																
6231 53110024 Printed woven fabrics of paper yarn 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0															0	
6232 53110029 Other unbleached paper yarn 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
	6232	53110029	Other unbleached paper yarn	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Martine Mart	-: ··			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
Section Sect	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
March Marc	6233	54011000		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	6234	54012000		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	6235	54021110		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Securing Securing	6236	54021910		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
SHECONO SHEC	6237	54021990	Other Synthetic filaments of high tenacity yarn of nylon or other	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Security Security	6238	54022010	terylene dacron of Synthetic filaments of high tenacity yarn of of	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Security Security	6239	54022090		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9412 5-90-2000 of synthesis thereone. 20 5 FIEL 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6240	54023100		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	6241	54023200		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Manual M	6242		Polyesters of textured yarn of synthetic filaments	20	5		0	0		0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6407-9500 Additional Conference of the confe	6243	54023400	Polypropylene of textured yarn of synthetic filaments	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
64275 6427							-	-		·					-	
Secretary Secr					-											
Section Sect			Other textured yarn of synthetic filaments					U			U				U	
Section Control Co					-								1			
54024000 54024000 1000	6248	54024500		20	-		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect							-									
0.500 0.50								-					-			
Section Sect			untwisted					-					· ·			
September Sept		i e													-	
Polymorp/tene of other yam, single, with a twist >50 turns per 20 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			turns per metre													
September Sept					-			-					-			
6257 64026100 Nyton or other polyamides of other yam, multiple (folded) or abled 20 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			metre					_								
Secondary Seco						ĺ				·						
Section Polypropylene of other yarm, multiple (flolded) or cabled 20 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			cabled													
Section Sect					-											
Section Sect			Polyvinyl acetate filament yarn of other yarn, multiple (folded) or							0						
6262 54026940 Acrylic filament yarn of other yarn, multiple (folded) or cabled 20 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6261	54026920	Polyvinyl chloride filament yarn of other yarn, multiple (folded) or	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	6262	54026940	Acrylic filament yarn of other yarn, multiple (folded) or cabled	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6265 54031010 Viscose rayon tyre yarn-1,233 decitex of synthetic filament yarn of High tenacity yarn of viscose rayon 1							0			0					0	
See See	6264	54026990		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
See Sec 6265	54031010	of High tenacity yarn of viscose rayon	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
See Sec 6266	54031020	of High tenacity yarn of viscose rayon	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
6268 54033100 Other yarn of single synthetic filaments yarn 20 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6267	54031090		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
S4033200 of other yarn of single synthetic filaments yarn 20 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6268	54033100	other yarn of single synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6271	6269	54033200		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6271 54033910 yarm 20 5 1El 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6270	54033300	0,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C373 F402440 Viscose rayon upto 67 decitex of Other yarn, multiple (folded) or 20 5 TEL 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			yarn				0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	6272	54033990		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	6273	54034110		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	lle of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6274	54034120	Viscose rayon 83 decitex of Other yarn, multiple (folded) or cabled, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6275	54034130	Viscose rayon upto 111 decitex bright of Other yarn, multiple (folded) or cabled, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6276	54034140	Viscose rayon upto 111 decitex dull of Other yarn, multiple (folded) or cabled, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6277	54034150	Viscose rayon upto 133 bright decitex of Other yarn, multiple (folded) or cabled, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6278	54034160	Viscose rayon upto 133 dull decitex of Other yarn, multiple (folded) or cabled, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6279	54034170	Viscose rayon upto 167 bright decitex of Other yarn, multiple (folded) or cabled, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6280	54034180	Viscose rayon upto 167 dull decitex of Other yarn, multiple (folded) or cabled, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6281	54034190	Viscose rayon of Other yarn, multiple (folded) or cabled, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6282	54034210	Acetate rayon filament yarn, 83 decitex of cellulose acetate, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6283	54034220	Acetate rayon filament yarn, 111 decitex of cellulose acetate, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6284	54034230	Acetate rayon filament yarn, 133 decitex of cellulose acetate, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6285	54034240	Acetate rayon filament yarn, 167 decitex of cellulose acetate, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6286	54034250	Acetate rayon filament yarn, 333 decitex of cellulose acetate, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6287	54034290	Other cellulose acetate, synthetic filaments yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6288	54034911	Cuprammonium filament yarn of 33 decitex	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6289	54034912	Cuprammonium filament yarn of 44 decitex	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6290	54034913	Cuprammonium filament yarn of 67 decitex	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6291	54034914	Cuprammonium filament yarn of 83 decitex	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6292	54034915	Cuprammonium filament yarn of 89 decitex	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6293	54034919	Other Cuprammonium filament yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6294	54034990	Other Cuprammonium filament yarn of synthetic filament yarn	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6295	54041100	Elastomeric of synthetic monofilament of 67 decitex	20	<u> </u>	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6296 6297	54041200 54041910	Polypropylene of synthetic monofilament of 67 decitex Catgut imitation of synthetic yarn,non sterile of synthetic	20 20	<u> </u>	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6298	54041920	monofilament of 67 decitex Strip and the like of synthetic fibre material of synthetic monofilament of 67 decitex	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6299	54041990		00	5	TEI	_			_		0	_			_
6299	54041990	Other synthetic monofilament of 67 decitex	20	5	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6300	54049010	Catgut imitation of synthetic yarn, non-sterile of synthetic monofilament of 67 decitex	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6301	54049020	Strip and the like of synthetic fibre materials of synthetic monofilament of 67 decitex	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6302	54049090	Other synthetic monofilament of 67 decitex	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6303	54050000	Artificial monofilament of 67 decitex or more and of which no cross-sectional dimension exceeds 1 mm; strip of synthetic textile materials of an apparent width <5 mm	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6304	54060010	Synthetic filament yarn of man-made filament yarn, for retail sale	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6305	54060020	Artificial filament yarn of man-made filament yarn, for retail sale	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6306	54071011	Parachute woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of unbleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6307	54071012	Tent woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of unbleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6308	54071013	Nylon furnishing woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of unbleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

··			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6309	54071014	Umbrella cloth panel woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of unbleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6310	54071015	Other nylon and polyamide fabrics (filament) woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of unbleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6311	54071016	Polyester suiting woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of unbleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6312	54071019	Other polyester woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of unbleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6313	54071021	Parachute woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of bleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6314	54071022	Tent fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of bleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6315	54071023	Nylon furnishing fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of bleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6316	54071024	Umbrella cloth panel fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of bleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6317	54071025	Other nylon and polyamide fabrics of filament yarn of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of bleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6318	54071026	Polyester suiting woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of bleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6319	54071029	Other woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of bleached obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6320	54071031	Parachute Fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of dyed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6321	54071032	Tent fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of dyed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6322	54071033	Nylon furnishing fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of dyed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01 N	11000	D 1.0	Standard	F# 4: D 4 400	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6323	54071034	Umbrella cloth panel fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of dyed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6324	54071035	Other nylon and polyamide fabrics (filament) of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of dyed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6325	54071036	Polyester suiting of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of dyed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6326	54071039	Other woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of dyed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6327	54071041	Parachute fabric of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of Printed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6328	54071042	Tent fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of Printed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6329	54071043	Nylon furnishing fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of Printed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6330	54071044	Umbrella cloth panel fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of Printed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters		20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6331	54071045	Other nylon and polyamide fabrics (filament) of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of Printed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6332	54071046	Polyester suiting of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of Printed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6333	54071049	Other of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of Printed obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6334	54071091	Parachute fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters, other	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6335	54071092	Tent fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters, other	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6336	54071093	Nylon furnishing fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters, other	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

··			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6337	54071094	Umbrella cloth panel fabrics of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters, other	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6338	54071095	Other nylon and polyamide fabrics of filament yarn of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters, other	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6339	54071096	Polyester suiting of woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters, other	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6340	54071099	Other woven fabric of synthetic filament yarn of obtained from high tenacity yarn of nylon or other polyamides or of polyesters, other	25.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 115 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6341	54072010	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn obtained from strip	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6342	54072020	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn obtained from strip	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6343	54072030	Dyed woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn obtained from strip	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6344	54072040	Printed woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn obtained from strip	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6345	54072090	Other woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn obtained from strip	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6346	54073010	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn consisting of layers of parallel textile yarn superimposed on each other at acute or right angles	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6347	54073020	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn consisting of layers of parallel textile yarn superimposed on each other at acute or right angles	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6348	54073030	Dyed woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn consisting of layers of parallel textile yarn superimposed on each other at acute or right angles	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6349	54073040	Printed woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn consisting of layers of parallel textile yarn superimposed on each other at acute or right angles	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6350	54073090	Other woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn consisting of layers of parallel textile yarn superimposed on each other at acute or right angles	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6351	54074111	Nylon brasso of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6352	54074112	Nylon georgette of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6353	54074113	Nylon tafetta of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6354	54074114	Nylon sarees of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11	11000	D 1.0	Standard	F# 4: B 4 #0	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6355	54074119	Other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6356	54074121	Nylon brasso of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, bleached	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6357	54074122	Nylon georgette of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, bleached	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6358	54074123	Nylon tafetta of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, bleached	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6359	54074124	Nylon sarees of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, bleached	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6360	54074129	Other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, bleached	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6361	54074210	Nylon brasso of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6362	54074220	Nylon georgette of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6363	54074230	Nylon tafetta of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6364	54074240	Nylon sarees of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6365	54074290	Other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11	11000	D 1.0	Standard	F# 4: B 4 #0	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6366	54074300	Yarn of different colours for other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 67 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 67 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6367	54074410	Nylon brasso of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 58 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 58 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6368	54074420	Nylon georgette of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 58 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 58 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6369	54074430	Nylon tafetta of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 58 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 58 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6370	54074440	Nylon sarees of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 58 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 58 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6371	54074490	Other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of filaments of nylon or other polyamides, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 58 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 58 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6372	54075111	Polyester shirtings of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6373	54075119	Other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6374	54075121	Polyester shirtings of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Bleached	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6375	54075129	Other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Bleached	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6376	54075210	Polyester shirtings of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Dyed	25% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

CL N-	110.0.0	Di-di	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6377	54075220	Polyester suitings of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6378	54075230	Terylene and dacron sarees of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6379	54075240	Polyester sarees of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6380	54075290	Other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6381	54075300	Yarns of different colours of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 50 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 50 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6382	54075410	Terylene and dacron sarees of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 20 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 20 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6383	54075420	Polyester shirtings of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 20 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 20 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6384	54075430	Polyester sarees of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 20 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 20 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6385	54075490	Other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of textured polyester filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 20 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 20 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6386	54076110	Polyester shirtings of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of non-textured polyester filaments	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6387	54076120	Polyester suitings of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of non-textured polyester filaments	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6388	54076190	Other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of non-textured polyester filaments	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6389	54076900	Other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of polyester filaments	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6390	54077110	Unbleached of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of synthetic filaments	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6391	54077120	Bleached of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of synthetic filaments	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6392	54077200	Dyed of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of synthetic filaments	25.0% or Rs. 24 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 24 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6393	54077300	Yarns of different colours of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of synthetic filaments	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 60 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6394	54077400	Printed of other woven fabrics, containing >85% weight of synthetic filaments	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6395	54078111	Nylon georgette of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6396	54078112	Nylon sarees of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6397	54078113	Polyester shirtings of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6398	54078114	Polyester suitings of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6399	54078115	Terylene and dacron sarees of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11	11000	D 1.0	Standard	F# 4: B 4 #00	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6400	54078116	Polyester dhoti of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6401	54078119	Other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Unbleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6402	54078121	Nylon georgette of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Bleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6403	54078122	Nylon sarees of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Bleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6404	54078123	Polyester shirtings of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Bleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6405	54078124	Polyester suitings of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Bleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6406	54078125	Terylene and dacron sarees of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Bleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6407	54078126	Polyester dhoti of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Bleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6408	54078129	Other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Bleached	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6409	54078210	Nylon georgette of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6410	54078220	Nylon sarees of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

OL 11	11000	D 1.0	Standard	F# #: B # ##	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6411	54078230	Polyester shirtings of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6412	54078240	Polyester suitings of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6413	54078250	Terylene and dacron sarees of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6414	54078260	Lungies of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6415	54078290	Other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6416	54078300	Yarns of different colours of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 67 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 67 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6417	54078410	Nylon georgette of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6418	54078420	Nylon Sarees of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6419	54078430	Polyester shirtings of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6420	54078440	Polyester suitings of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6421	54078450	Terylene and dacron sarees of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

OL No.	110 0 0 - 4 -	Dinti	Standard	F#4+i D-4- (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6422	54078460	Lungies of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6423	54078470	Polyester sarees of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6424	54078490	Other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight of synthetic filaments, mixed mainly or solely with cotton, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 38 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6425	54079110	Unbleached of other woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6426	54079120	Bleached of other woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn	25.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 15 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6427	54079200	Dyed of other woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn	25.0% or Rs. 67 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 67 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6428	54079300	Yarns of different colours of other woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6429	54079400	Printed of other woven fabrics of synthetic filament yarn	25.0% or Rs. 67 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 67 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6430	54081000	Woven fabrics obtained from high tenacity yarn of viscose rayon	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6431	54082110	Unbleached woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6432	54082120	Bleached woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6433	54082211	Rayon crepe fabrics, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6434	54082212	Rayon jacquards, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

OL 11	11000	D 1.0	Standard	F# #: B # ##	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6435	54082213	Rayon broacades, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6436	54082214	Rayon georgette, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6437	54082215	Rayon tafetta, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6438	54082216	Rayon suitings, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6439	54082217	Rayon shirtings, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6440	54082218	Rayon sarees , woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6441	54082219	Other Fabrics of rayon , woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6442	54082220	Fabrics of continuous filament , woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, dyed	whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6443	54082290	Other than rayon , woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6444	54082300	Yarns of different colour , woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 47 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6445	54082411	Rayon crepe fabrics , woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6446	54082412	Rayon jacquards, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6447	54082413	Rayon broacades, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6448	54082414	Rayon georgette, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6449	54082415	Rayon tafetta, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6450	54082416	Rayon suitings, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6451	54082417	Rayon shirtings, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6452	54082418	Rayon sarees, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6453	54082419	Other of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6454	54082490	Other woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 87 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6455	54083110	Unbleached, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments	25.0% or Rs. 25 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 25 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6456	54083120	Bleached, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments	25.0% or Rs. 25 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 25 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

OL 11	11000	5	Standard	F# #: B # ##	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6457	54083211	Rayon broacades, fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6458	54083212	Rayon georgette , fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6459	54083213	Rayon tafetta , fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6460	54083214	Rayon suitings , fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6461	54083215	Rayon shirtings , fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6462	54083219	Other Fabrics of rayon, fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6463	54083290	Other Fabrics of rayon Dyed , fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 44 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6464	54083300	Yarns of different colours , fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Dyed	25.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 10 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6465	54083411	Rayon crepe fabrics, fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6466	54083412	Rayon jacquards, fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6467	54083413	Rayon broacades, fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6468	54083414	Rayon georgette, fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6469	54083415	Rayon tafetta, fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6470	54083416	Rayon suitings, fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6471	54083417	Rayon shirtings, fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6472	54083418	Rayon sarees, fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6473	54083419	Other fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6474	54083420	Fabrics of continuous filament, other than rayon, fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6475	54083490	Other fabrics of rayon, woven fabrics of artificial filament yarn, containing >85% weight of artificial filaments	25.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 11 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6476	55011000	Nylon or other polyamides of wool carded, synthetic filament tow	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6477	55012000	Polyesters of wool carded, synthetic filament tow	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6478	55013000	Acrylic or modacrylic of wool carded, synthetic filament tow	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6479	55014000	Polypropylene of wool carded, synthetic filament tow	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6480 6481	55019010 55019090	Polypropylene of wool carded, synthetic filament tow Other of wool carded, synthetic filament tow	20 20	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6482	55021010	Viscose rayon tow of artificial filament tow	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6483	55021090	Other cellulose acetate of artificial filament tow	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6484 6485	55029010 55029090	Other Viscose rayon tow of artificial filament tow Other artificial filament tow	20 20	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6486	55029090	Aramids of nylon or other polyamides of synthetic staple fibre	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6487	55031100		20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6487	55031900	other polyamides of synthetic staple fibre Polyesters of nylon or other polyamides of synthetic staple fibre	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Acrylic or modacrylic of nylon or other polyamides of synthetic													
6489	55033000	staple fibre Polypropylene of nylon or other polyamides of synthetic staple	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6490	55034000	Polyvinyl staple fibre of nylon or other polyamides of synthetic	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6491	55039010	staple fibre	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
51. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6492	55039020	Polyvinyl chloride staple fibre of nylon or other polyamides of synthetic staple fibre	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6493	55039090	Other Synthetic Staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6494	55041010	viscose rayon obtained from wood other than bamboo of synthetic artificial staple fibre not carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6495	55041020	viscose rayon obtained from bamboo of synthetic artificial staple fibre not carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6496	55041090	Other viscose rayon synthetic artificial staple fibre not carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6497	55049010	Acetate rayon staple fibres of synthetic artificial staple fibre not carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6498	55049020	Polynosic staple fibre of synthetic artificial staple fibre not carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6499	55049030	High wet modulus staple fibre of synthetic artificial staple fibre not carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6500	55049090	Other synthetic artificial staple fibre not carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6501	55051010	acrylic synthetic fibers of waste yarn man-made fibres	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6502	55051090	Other synthetic fibers of waste yarn man-made fibres	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6503	55052000	artificial synthetic fibers of waste yarn man-made fibres	25	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6504	55061000	nylon or other polyamides of synthetic staple fibre carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6505	55062000	Polyesters of synthetic staple fibre carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6506	55063000	Acrylic or modacrylic of synthetic staple fibre carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6507	55064000	Polypropylene of synthetic staple fibre carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6508	55069010	Polypropylene tops of synthetic staple fibre carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6509	55069010	Other synthetic staple fibre carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6510	55070010	Acetate rayon tops of artificial staple fibres, carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6511	55070010	Viscose tops of artificial staple fibres, carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6512	55070020		20	5 5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Polynosic tops of artificial staple fibres, carded		•			-	-	_				-	_	
6513	55070040	High wet modulus tops of artificial staple fibres, carded	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6514	55070090	Other Artificial Staple Fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6515	55081000	Synthetic staple fibres of sewing thread of man-made staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6516	55082000	Artificial staple fibres of sewing thread of man-made staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6517	55091100	Single yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight of staple fibres of nylon or other polyamides	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6518	55091200	Multiple (folded) or cabled yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight of staple fibres of nylon or other polyamides	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6519	55092100	Single yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight of polyester staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6520	55092200	Multiple (folded) or cabled yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight of polyester staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6521	55093100	Single yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6522	55093200	Multiple (folded) or cabled yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6523	55094110	Polypropylene spun yarn of other single yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6524	55094120	Polyvinyl acetate spun yarn of other single yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6525	55094130	Polyvinyl chloride spun yarn of other single yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6526	55094190	Other single yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6527	55094210	Polypropylene spun yarn of other Multiple (folded) or cabled yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6528	55094220	Poly Vinyl acetate (PVA) spun yarn of other Multiple (folded) or cabled yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6529	55094230	Poly Vinyl Chloride (PVC) spun yarn of other Multiple (folded) or cabled yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6530	55094290	Other Multiple (folded) or cabled yarn of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6531	55095100	Mixed mainly or solely with artificial staple fibres of other yarn, of polyester staple fibres of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concess				
JI. 110.	110 0 0000	·	Rate (%)	Elicotive Nate (79)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6532	55095200	Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair of other yarn, of polyester staple fibres of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6533	55095300	Mixed mainly or solely with cotton of other yarn, of polyester staple fibres of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6534	55095900	Other yarn, of polyester staple fibres of synthetic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6535	55096100	Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair of other yarn, of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6536	55096200	Mixed mainly or solely with cotton of other yarn, of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6537	55096900	Other yarn, of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6538	55099100	Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair of other yarn containing >85% weight	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6539 6540	55099200 55099900	Mixed mainly or solely with cotton of other yarn containing >85% weight	20 20	5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6541	55101110	Other yarn containing >85% weight Viscose rayon spun yarn of single yarn >85% weight of artificial staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6542	55101120	Acetate rayon spun yarn of single yarn >85% weight of artificial staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6543	55101190	Other single yarn >85% weight of artificial staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6544	55101210	Viscose rayon spun yarn of Multiple (folded) or cabled yarn >85% weight of artificial staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6545	55101220	Acetate rayon spun yarn of Multiple (folded) or cabled yarn >85% weight of artificial staple fibres Other Multiple (folded) or cabled yarn >85% weight of artificial	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6546	55101290	Staple fibres Viscose rayon spun yarn of other yarn, mixed mainly or solely	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6547	55102010	with wool or fine animal hair >85% weight of artificial staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6548	55102020	Acetate rayon spun yarn of other yarn, mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair >85% weight of artificial staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6549	55102090	Other mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair >85% weight of artificial staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6550	55103010	Viscose rayon spun yarn of other yarn, mixed mainly or solely with cotton >85% weight of artificial staple fibres Acetate rayon spun yarn of other yarn, mixed mainly or solely	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6551	55103020	with cotton >85% weight of artificial staple fibres Other yarn, mixed mainly or solely with cotton >85% weight of	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6552	55103090	artificial staple fibres Viscose rayon spun yarn of other yarn >85% weight of artificial	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6553	55109010	staple fibres Acetate rayon spun yarn of other yarn >85% weight of artificial	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6554	55109020	staple fibres	20	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6555 6556	55109090 55111000	Other yarn >85% weight of artificial staple fibres Yarn of man-made staple fibres of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight, for retail sale	20 25% or Rs. 31/kg whichever is higher	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6557	55112000	Yarn of man-made staple fibres of synthetic staple fibres, containing <85% weight, for retail sale	25% or Rs. 31/kg whichever is higher	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6558	55113010	Yarn of man-made staple fibres of artificial staple fibres, containing >85% weight, for retail sale	25% or Rs. 30/kg whichever is higher	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6559	55113090	Other yarn of man-made staple fibres, for retail sale	25% or Rs. 30/kg whichever is higher	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6560	55121110	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight of polyester staple fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6561	55121120	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight of polyester staple fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

··			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6562	55121910	Dyed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight of polyester staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6563	55121920	Printed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight of polyester staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6564	55121990	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight of polyester staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 42 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6565	55122110	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6566	55122120	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6567	55122910	Dyed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 47 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 47 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6568	55122920	Printed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 47 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 47 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6569	55122990	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres	25.0% or Rs. 47 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 47 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6570	55129110	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight, other	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6571	55129120	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight, other	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6572	55129910	Dyed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight, other	25.0% or Rs. 65 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 65 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6573	55129920	Printed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight, other	25.0% or Rs. 65 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 65 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6574	55129990	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres, containing >85% weight, other	25.0% or Rs. 65 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 65 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6575	55131110	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of polyester staple fibres, plain weave, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6576	55131120	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of polyester staple fibres, plain weave, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6577	55131210	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of 3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill, of polyester staple fibres, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

CL N-	HS 8 Code	Dinti-n	Standard	Eff-+1: D-1- (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description (2)	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6578	55131220	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of 3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill, of polyester staple fibres, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6579	55131310	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of 3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill, of polyester staple fibres, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6580	55131320	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics of polyester staple fibres , containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6581	55131910	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics of polyester staple fibres , containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6582	55131920	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6583	55132100	Polyester staple fibres, plain weave of woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight solely with cotton, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 150 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 150 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6584	55132300	Other woven fabrics of woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight solely with cotton, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 125 per kg. or Rs. 25 per sq.mtr., whichever is highest	20.0% or Rs. 125 per kg. or Rs. 25 per sq.mtr., whichever is highest	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6585	55132900	Other woven fabrics of woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight solely with cotton, dyed	25.0% or Rs. 185 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 185 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6586	55133100	Polyester staple fibres, plain weave of woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight solely with cotton, yarns of different colours	25.0% or Rs. 21 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 21 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6587	55133900	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight solely with cotton, yarns of different colours	25.0% or Rs. 125 per kg. or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is highest	20.0% or Rs. 125 per kg. or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is highest	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6588	55134100	Polyester staple fibres, plain weave of woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight solely with cotton, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 25 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 25 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6589	55134900	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics, containing <85% weight solely with cotton, Printed	25.0% or Rs. 185 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 185 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6590	55141110	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of polyester staple fibres, plain weave, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6591	55141120	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of polyester staple fibres, plain weave, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6592	55141210	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of 3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill, of polyester staple fibres, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6593	55141220	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of 3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill, of polyester staple fibres, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6594	55141910	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

CI No	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description (1)	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6595	55141920	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6596	55142100	Polyester staple fibres, plain weave woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of dyed, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 100 per kg. or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is highest	20.0% or Rs. 100 per kg. or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is highest	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6597	55142200	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill, of whichever is higher of polyester staple fibres, containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6598	55142300	Other woven fabrics of polyester staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 160 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 160 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6599	55142900	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 170 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 170 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6600	55143011	Polyester staple fibres, Plain weave of woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of yarns of different colours containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 31 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 31 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6601	55143012	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill, of polyester staple fibres of woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of yarns of different colours containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 43 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 43 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6602	55143013	Other woven fabrics of polyester staple fibres of woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of yarns of different colours containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 180 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 180 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6603	55143019	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of yarns of different colours containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 31 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 31 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6604	55144100	of polyester staple fibres, Plain weave of woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Printed containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 26 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 26 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6605	55144200	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill, of polyester staple fibres of woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Printed containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6606	55144300	Other woven fabrics of polyester staple fibres of woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Printed containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 31 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 31 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6607	55144900	Other woven fabrics of woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Printed containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 160 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 160 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

CI N-	HC 0 O - 4:	Department	Standard	Effective D-t- (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6608	55151110	Unbleached of other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with viscos rayon staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6609	55151120	Bleached of other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with viscos rayon staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6610	55151130	Dyed of other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with viscos rayon staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6611	55151140	Printed of other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with viscos rayon staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6612	55151190	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with viscos rayon staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6613	55151210	Unbleached of other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 95 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 95 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6614	55151220	Bleached of other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 95 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 95 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6615	55151230	Dyed of other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 95 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 95 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6616	55151240	Printed of other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments containing <85% weight solely with cotton	per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 95 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6617	55151290	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 95 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 95 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6618	55151310	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6619	55151320	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Deceried	Standard	Effective D-t- (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6620	55151330	Dyed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6621	55151340	Printed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6622	55151390	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6623	55151910	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6624	55151920	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6625	55151930	Dyed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6626	55151940	Printed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6627	55151990	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 45 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6628	55152110	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 79 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 79 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6629	55152120	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 79 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 79 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6630	55152130	Dyed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 79 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 79 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6631	55152140	Printed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 79 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 79 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6632	55152190	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 79 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 79 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6633	55152210	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6634	55152220	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6635	55152230	Dyed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6636	55152240	Printed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6637	55152290	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair of acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 140 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6638	55152910	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6639	55152920	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6640	55152930	Dyed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6641	55152940	Printed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6642	55152990	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other acrylic or modacrylic staple fibres containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

OL 11		D 1.0	Standard	Fr: B (00)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6643	55159110	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments of other woven fabrics containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 57 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 57 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6644	55159120	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments of other woven fabrics containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 57 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 57 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6645	55159130	Dyed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments of other woven fabrics containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 57 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 57 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6646	55159140	Printed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments of other woven fabrics containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 57 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 57 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6647	55159190	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of Mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments of other woven fabrics containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 57 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 57 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6648	55159910	Unbleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6649	55159920	Bleached woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6650	55159930	Dyed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6651	55159940	Printed woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6652	55159990	Other woven fabrics of synthetic staple fibres of other woven fabrics containing <85% weight solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6653	55161110	Unbleached woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing >85% weight	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6654	55161120	Bleached woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing >85% weight	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6655	55161200	Dyed woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing >85% weight	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6656	55161300	Yarns of different colours woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing >85% weight	25.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6657	55161410	Spun rayon printed shantung woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing >85% weight	25.0% or Rs. 12 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 12 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6658	55161420	Spun rayon printed linen woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing >85% weight	25.0% or Rs. 12 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 12 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6659	55161490	Other woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing >85% weight	25.0% or Rs. 12 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 12 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6660	55162110	Unbleached woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6661	55162120	Bleached woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6662	55162200	Dyed woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with manmade filaments	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6663	55162300	Yarns of different colours woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with man-made filaments	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6664	55162400	Printed woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with manmade filaments	25.0% or Rs. 12 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 12 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6665	55163110	Unbleached woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6666	55163120	Bleached woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6667	55163200	Dyed woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6668	55163300	Yarns of different colours woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6669	55163400	Printed woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6670	55164110	Unbleached woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6671	55164120	Bleached woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6672	55164200	Dyed woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

CL N-	HS 8 Code	Danasintian.	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6673	55164300	Yarns of different colours woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 12 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 12 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6674	55164400	Printed woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, artificial staple fibres, mixed mainly or solely with cotton	25.0% or Rs. 12 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 12 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6675	55169110	Unbleached woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, Other	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6676	55169120	Bleached woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, Other	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6677	55169200	Dyed woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, Other	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6678	55169300	Yarns of different colourswoven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, Other	25.0% or Rs. 21 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 21 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6679	55169400	Printed woven fabrics of artificial staple fibres containing <85% weight, Other	25.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 40 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6680	56012110	Absorbent cotton wool of wadding of textile materials and articles of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6681	56012190	Other Absorbent cotton wool of wadding of textile materials and articles of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6682	56012200	Man-made fibres of wadding of textile materials and articles of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6683	56012900	Other man-made fibres wadding of textile materials and articles of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6684	56013000	Textile flock and dust and mill neps of wadding of textile materials and articles of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6685	56021000	Needleloom felt and stitch-bonded fibre fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6686	56022100	Wool or fine animal hair of other felt, coated or laminated	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6687	56022910	Machines other than cotton machinery of other textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6688	56022920	Jute (including blanded or union jute), other than for machinery of other textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6689	56022990	Other other textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6690	56029010	Rubberised coir, needled felt coated	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6691	56029090	Other Rubberised coir, needled felt coated	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6692	56031100	Man-made filaments of nonwovens, coated weighing <25 g/m2	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6693	56031200	Man-made filaments of nonwovens, coated weighing >25 g/m2 but <70 g/m2	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6694	56031300	Man-made filaments of nonwovens, coated weighing >70 g/m2 but <150 g/m2	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6695	56031400	Man-made filaments of nonwovens, coated weighing >150 g/m2	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6696	56039100	Man-made filaments of nonwovens, coated weighing >25 g/m2 :	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6697	56039200	Man-made filaments of nonwovens, coated weighing >25 g/m2 but <70 g/m2	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6698	56039300	Man-made filaments of nonwovens, coated weighing >70 g/m2 but <150 g/m2	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6699	56039400	Man-made filaments of nonwovens, coated weighing >150 g/m2	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6700 6701	56041000 56049000	Rubber thread and cord, textile covered Other Rubber thread and cord, textile covered	20 20	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0/01	30049000	Real zari thread (gold) and silver thread, combined with textile	20	10	I EI	· ·	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	, J	U	· ·	1 0	U	U	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
6702	56050010	thread) of metallised yarn combined with metal in the form of thread, strip or powder or covered with metal	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6703	56050020	Imitation zari thread of metallised yarn combined with metal in the form of thread, strip or powder or covered with metal	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6704	56050090	Other metallised yarn combined with metal in the form of thread, strip or powder or covered with metal	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6705	56060010	Trimmings, of cotton of gimped yarn	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6706	56060020	Trimmings, of man-made fibres of gimped yarn	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6707	56060030	Trimmings, of zari of gimped yarn	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6708	56060090	Other Gimped yarn, and strip	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6709	56072100	Binder or baler twine of sisal or other textile fibres of the genus Agave	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6710	56072900	Other Of polyethylene or polypropylene of sisal or other textile fibres of the genus Agave	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6711	56074100	Binder or baler twine of polyethylene or polypropylene	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6712	56074900	Other polyethylene or polypropylene	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6713	56075010	Nylon fish net twine of other synthetic fibres	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6714	56075020	Nylon tyre cord of other synthetic fibres	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6715	56075030	Viscose tyre cord of other synthetic fibres	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6716	56075040	Nylon rope of other synthetic fibres	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6717	56075090	Other synthetic fibres	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6718	56079010	Coir, cordage and ropes, other than of cotton twine, cordage, ropes and cables	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6719	56079020	Cordage, cable ropes and twine, of cotton	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6720	56079090	Other Twine, cordage, ropes and cables	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6721	56081110	Made up fishing nets of nylon of knotted netting of twine of man- made textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6722	56081190	Other Made up fishing net of man-made textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6723	56081900	Other knotted netting of twine of man-made textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6724	56089010	Cotton of knotted netting of twine of man-made textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6725	56089020	Jute of knotted netting of twine of man-made textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6726	56089090	Other Knotted Netting of Twine	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6727	56090010	Products of coir of articles of yarn	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6728	56090020	Articles made up of cotton yarn	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6729	56090030	Articles made up of jute of articles of yarn	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6730	56090090	Other Articles of yarn, strip of articles of yarn	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6731	57011010	Wool or fine animal hair-handmade of carpets and other textile floor knotted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6732	57011090	Other wool animal hair of carpets and other textile floor knotted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6733	57019011	Hand-made of cotton of carpets and other textile floor knotted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6734	57019019	Other than Hand-made carpets and other textile floor knotted of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6735	57019020	Carpets and other textile floor knotted, of coir including geo textiles	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6736	57019031	Hand-made silk carpets and other textile floor knotted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6737	57019039	Silk, other than handmade, carpets and other textile floor knotted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6738	57019090	Carpets and textiles floor covering knotted of textile materials other than cotton or silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6739	57021000	Kelem, Schumacks, Karamanie and similar hand-woven rugs pf carpets and other textiles	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6740	57022010	Coir matting, woven of floor coverings of coconut fibres (coir) of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6741	57022020	Coir carpets and other rugs of floor coverings of coconut fibres (coir) of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6742	57022090	Other floor coverings of coconut fibres (coir) of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6743	57023110	Carpets of wool or fine animal hair of other, of pile construction, not made up of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6744	57023120	Druggets of wool or fine animal hair of other, of pile construction, not made up of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6745	57023130	Mats and matting of wool or fine animal hair of other, of pile construction, not made up of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6746	57023140	Carpeting, floor rugs and wool or fine animal hair of other, of pile construction, not made up of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
51. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6747	57023190	Other wool or fine animal hair of other, of pile construction, not made up of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6748	57023210	Carpets, carpeting and rugs the like man-made textile material of carpets and other textile	25.0% or Rs. 105 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 105 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6749	57023220	Mats and matting of man-made textile material of carpets and other textile	25.0% or Rs. 105 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 105 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6750	57023290	Other man-made textile material of carpets and other textile	25.0% or Rs. 105 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 105 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6751	57023910	Carpets and other floor coverings other than durries of cotton of other textile materials of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6752	57023920	Carpets and other floor coverings of other textile materials of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6753	57024110	Carpets of wool or fine animal hair of other, of pile construction, made up of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6754	57024120	Druggets of wool or fine animal hair of other, of pile construction, made up of carpets and other textile	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6755	57024130	Mats and matting of wool or fine animal hair of other, of pile construction, made up of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6756	57024190	Other wool or fine animal hair of other, of pile construction, made up of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6757	57024210	Carpets, carpeting and rugs of man made textile materials of carpets and other textile	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 80 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6758	57024220	Mats and mattings of man made textile materials of carpets and other textile	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 80 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6759	57024230	Carpets, rugs and mats of handloom of man made textile materials of carpets and other textile	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 80 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6760	57024290	Other man made textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 80 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6761	57024910	Carpets and other floor coverings other than durries of cotton of other textile materials of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6762	57024920	Carpets and other floor coverings, of silk of other textile materials of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6763	57024990	Other textile materials of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6764	57025021	Carpets, carpeting and rugs of man made textile materials, other, not of pile construction, not made up of carpets and other textile	25.0% or Rs. 105 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 105 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11	11000	D 1.0	Standard	Fr: B	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6765	57025022	Mats and matting of man made textile materials, other, not of pile construction, not made up of carpets and other textile	25.0% or Rs. 105 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 105 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6766	57025029	Other man made textile materials, other, not of pile construction, not made up of carpets and other textile	25.0% or Rs. 105 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 105 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6767	57025031	Carpets and other floor coverings, of cotton other than durries of other textile materials of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6768	57025032	Carpets and other floor coverings, of silk of other textile materials of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6769	57025033	Place mat and other similar goods of other textile materials of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6770	57025039	Other textile materials of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6771	57029110	Carpets, carpeting and rugs of wool or fine animal hair, other, not of pile construction, made up of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6772	57029120	Druggets of wool or fine animal hair, other, not of pile construction, made up of carpets and other textile	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6773	57029130	Mats and matting of wool or fine animal hair, other, not of pile construction, made up of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6774	57029190	Other wool or fine animal hair of wool or fine animal hair, other, not of pile construction, made up of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6775	57029210	Carpets, carpeting and rugs of man made textile materials of carpets and other textile	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 110 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6776	57029220	Mats and matting of man made textile materials of man made textile materials of carpets and other textile	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 110 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6777	57029290	Other man made textile materials of carpets and other textile	25.0% or Rs. 110 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 110 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6778	57029910	Carpets and other floor coverings, of cotton other than durries of other textile materials of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6779	57029920	Carpets and other floor coverings, of silk of other textile materials of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6780	57029990	Other textile materials of carpets and other textile	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6781	57031010	Carpets of wool or fine animal hair of carpets and other textile floor	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6782	57031020	Mats and matting of wool or fine animal hair of carpets and other textile floor	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6783	57031090	Other wool or fine animal hair of carpets and other textile floor	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6784	57032010	Carpets, carpeting and rugs of nylon or other polyamides of carpets and other textile floor	25.0% or Rs. 70 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 70 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6785	57032020	100% polyamide tufted velour, cut pile/loop pile carpet mats with jute, rubber latex or PU foam baking of nylon or other polyamides of carpets and other textile floor	25.0% or Rs. 70 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 70 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6786	57032090	Other nylon or other polyamides of carpets and other textile floor	25.0% or Rs. 70 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 70 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6787	57033010	Carpets, carpeting & rugs of other man-made textile materials of carpets and other textile floor	25.0% or Rs. 55 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 55 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6788	57033020	100% polypropylene carpet mats with jute, rubber, latex or PU foam baking of other man-made textile materials of carpets and other textile floor	25.0% or Rs. 55 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 55 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6789	57033090	Other man-made textile materials of carpets and other textile floor	25.0% or Rs. 55 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 55 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6790	57039010	Carpets and other floor coverings, of cotton, other than durries of other textile materials of carpets and other textile floor	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6791	57039020	Carpets and floor coverings of Coir of other textile materials of carpets and other textile floor	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6792	57039090	Other textile materials of carpets and other textile floor	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6793	57041000	Tiles, having a maximum surface area of 0.3 m2 of carpets and other textile floor	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6794	57042010	Cotton of carpets and other textile floor	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6795	57042020	Woollen other than artware of carpets and other textile floor	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6796	57042090	Other carpets and other textile floor	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6797	57049010	cotton of carpets and other textile floor, other	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6798	57049020	woollen, other than artware of carpets and other textile floor, other	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

a			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6799	57049090	Other of carpets and other textile floor	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6800	57050011	Silk of carpets, other carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6801	57050019	Other carpets, other carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6802	57050021	Durries cotton of other carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6803	57050022	Durries of man made fibres of other carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6804	57050023	Durries of wool of other carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6805	57050024	Cotton Durries of handloom (including Chindi Durries Cotton Chenille Durries Rag Rug Durrie Printed Durries Druggets) of other carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6806	57050029	Other Durries of carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6807	57050031	Blended jute of carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6808 6809	57050032 57050039	Coir jute of carpets and other textile floor, not made up Other Jute of carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25 25	20 20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6810	57050041	Knitted Carpets, carpeting, rugs, mats and mattings of carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6811	57050042	Mats and metaltings including Bath Mats, where cotton predominates by weight, of Handloom, Cotton Rugs of handloom of Carpets, carpeting, rugs, mats and mattings of carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6812	57050049	Other Carpets, carpeting, rugs, mats and mattings of carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6813	57050090	Other carpets and other textile floor, not made up	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6814	58011000	Wool or fine animal hair of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 210 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 210 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6815	58012100	Uncut weft pile fabrics of cotton of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 80 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6816	58012210	Soley of cotton of cut corduroy of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6817	58012290	other cut corduroy of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6818	58012300	Other weft pile fabrics of cut corduroy of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 80 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 80 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6819	58012600	Chenille fabrics of cut corduroy of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 180 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 180 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

OL No.	HS 8 Code	Dinti-m	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6820	58012710	Warp pile fabrics, epingle (uncut) of warp pile fabrics of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 180 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6821	58012720	Warp pile, cut fabrics of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25% or Rs. 120 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 180 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6822	58012790	Other Warp pile, cut fabrics of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25% or Rs. 135 per sq. mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 180 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6823	58013100	Uncut weft pile fabrics of man-made fibres of fabrics of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6824	58013200	Cut corduroy of man-made fibres of fabrics of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 180 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 180 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6825	58013300	Other weft pile fabrics of man-made fibres of fabrics of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 150 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 150 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6826	58013610	Carduroys of chenille fabrics of fabrics of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 130 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 130 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6827	58013690	Other chenille fabrics of fabrics of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 130 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 130 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6828	58013710	Warp pile fabrics of manmade fibres, uncut	25.0% or Rs. 140 per seq. metre, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 140 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6829	58013720	Warp pile fabrics of manmade fibres, cut	25.0% or Rs. 140 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 130 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6830	58013790	Other warp pile fabrics of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 130 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

61 N	11000	B 1.11	Standard	F(B	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6831	58019010	Pile fabrics and chenille fabrics of silk containing more than 50% kg by weight of silk, but not containing wool or hair of other textile materials of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics		10.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6832	58019090	Pile fabrics and chenille fabrics not elsewhere specified or included of other textile materials of woven pile fabrics and chenille fabrics	25	10.0% or Rs. 35 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6833	58021100	Unbleached of terry towelling and similar woven terry fabrics, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6834	58021910	Bleached of terry towelling and similar woven terry fabrics, of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 60 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6835	58021920	Piece dyed of terry towelling and similar woven terry fabrics, of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 60 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6836	58021930	Yarn dyed of terry towelling and similar woven terry fabrics, of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 60 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6837	58021940	Printed terry towelling and similar woven terry fabrics, of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 60 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6838	58021950	Handloom terry towelling and similar woven terry fabrics, of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 60 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6839	58021990	Other terry towelling and similar woven terry fabrics, of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 60 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 60 per sq.mtr., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6840	58022000	Terry towelling and similar woven terry fabrics, of other textile materials of terry towelling and similar woven terry fabrics, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6841	58023000	Tufted textile fabrics of terry towelling and similar woven terry fabrics, of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 150 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6842	58030011	Unbleached of gauze other than narrow fabrics of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6843 6844	58030012 58030013	Bleached of gauze other than narrow fabrics of cotton Piece dyed of gauze other than narrow fabrics of cotton	25 25	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6844	58030013 58030014	Yarn dyed of gauze other than narrow fabrics of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6846	58030014	Printed of gauze other than narrow fabrics of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6847	58030019	Other gauze other than narrow fabrics of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6848	58030091	Silk or silk waste of gauze other than narrow fabrics of other textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6849	58030092	Synthetic fibre of gauze other than narrow fabrics of other textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6850	58030093	Artificial fibre of gauze other than narrow fabrics of other textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6851	58030099	Other gauze other than narrow fabrics of other textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

CL N-	110 0 0 - 4 -	Description.	Standard	Eff	Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6852	58041010	Cotton of tulles and other net fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6853	58041090	Other tulles and other net fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6854	58042100	Man-made fibres of mechanically made lace of tulles and other net fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6855	58042910	Cotton of other textile materials of tulles and other net fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6856	58042990	Other textile materials of tulles and other net fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6857	58043000	Hand-made lace of other textile materials of tulles and other net fabrics	25.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 200 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6858	58050010	Tapestries hand made or needle worked by hand, of cotton of hand-woven tapestries of the type gobelins, flanders, aubusson, beauvais	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6859	58050020	Tapestries of jute of Hand-woven tapestries of the type gobelins, flanders, aubusson, beauvais	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6860	58050090	Other hand-woven tapestries of the type gobelins, flanders, aubusson, beauvais	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6861	58061000	Woven pile fabrics (including terry towelling and similar terry fabrics) and chenille fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6862	58062000	Other woven fabrics, containing by weight 5% or more of elastomeric yarn or rubber thread	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6863	58063110	Typewriter ribbon cloth of cotton of other woven fabrics of narrow woven fabrics other than goods	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6864	58063120	Newar cotton of other woven fabrics of narrow woven fabrics other than goods	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6865	58063190	Other cotton of other woven fabrics of narrow woven fabrics other than goods	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6866	58063200	Man-made fibres of other woven fabrics of narrow woven fabrics other than goods	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6867	58063910	Goat hair puttis tape of other textile materials of narrow woven fabrics other than goods	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6868	58063920	Jule webbing of other textile materials of narrow woven fabrics other than goods	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6869	58063930	Other narrow fabrics of jute of other textile materials of narrow woven fabrics other than goods	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6870	58063990	Other textile materials of narrow woven fabrics other than goods	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6871	58064000	Fabrics consisting of warp without weft assembled by means of an adhesive (bolducs) of narrow woven fabrics other than goods	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6872	58071010	Cotton of woven of labels, badges and similary articles of textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6873	58071020	Man made fibre of woven of labels, badges and similary articles of textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6874	58071090	Other woven of labels, badges and similary articles of textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6875	58079010	Felt or non-wovens of other labels, badges and similary articles of textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6876	58079090	Other, other labels, badges and similary articles of textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6876	58079090	Other, other labels, badges and similary articles of textile	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	

Math Math	· · ·			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
Control Cont	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	_	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
Section Sect	6877	58081010	Cotton of Braids, in the piece of other than knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Part Part Company Part Part Company Part Part Company Part Pa	6878	58081090	· ·	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	6879	58089010	knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Security Company Com	6880	58089020		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	6881	58089030	Other, Braids, in the piece of other than knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	6882	58089040	Ribbons of rayon with ornamental trimmings of braids, in piece	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	6883	58089050		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
880 9000000 200000000 200000000 200000000			of braids, in piece		·		0	0		0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Second Content of Health and Content of Health and Second Content of Hea	6885	58089090	Other Braids, in the piece	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	6886	58090010		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Res. 200 Description Process	6887	58090090		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8810000 88100000 Representation of man-make filteres of embodery in place 10	6888	58101000	Embroidery without visible ground, embroidery in piece	Rs. 200 per kg., whichever	per kg., whichever		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sept Sept	6889	58109100	Cotton of other embroidery in piece	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sept Sept	6890	58109210		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	6891	58109290	Other man-made fibres of embrodery in piece	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
September Sept	6892	58109900		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
58190200 Cultied washing of Cultied washing production in the piece 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6893	58110010	bedding, mattress pads or clothing of Quilted textile products in	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sept Sept	6894	58110020		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Perparted painting canwas of textile fathrics coated with gum or amysaceous 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6895	58110090	Other Quilted textile products in the piece	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sept Sept	6896	59011010	Cotton of textile fabrics coated with gum or amylaceous	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sepsilor Sepsilor				25	10		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Septiment Sept	6898	59011090		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Septiment Sept	6899	59019010		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Self-1969 Self	6900	59019020		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
September Sept	6901	59019090		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sep021099 Other rylyon or other polyamides of tyre cord fabric of high tenacity yarm of rylyon Properties with rubber of polyesters of tyre cord fabric of high tenacity yarm of rylon Properties with rubber of polyesters of tyre cord fabric of high tenacity yarm of rylon Properties with rubber of other polyesters of tyre cord fabric of high tenacity yarm of rylon Properties with rubber of other of tyre cord fabric of high tenacity yarm of rylon Properties with rubber of other of tyre cord fabric of high tenacity yarm of rylon Properties with rubber of other of tyre cord fabric of high tenacity yarm of rylon Properties with rubber of other of tyre cord fabric of high tenacity yarm of rylon Properties with rubber of the properties with rubber of other of tyre cord fabric of high tenacity yarm of rylon Properties with rubber of the properties wit	6902	59021010		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
English Engl	6903	59021090	Other nylon or other polyamides of tyre cord fabric of high	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6905 59022090 Cher polyesters of tyre cord fabric of high tenacity yarn of nylon 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6904	59022010	Impregnated with rubber of polyesters of tyre cord fabric of high	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
S902910 tenacity yarn of nylon 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6905	59022090		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6907 59029990 Other tyre cord fabric of high tenacity yarn of nylon 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6906	59029010		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Figure F	6907	59029090	Other tyre cord fabric of high tenacity yarn of nylon	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6909 59031090 Other polyvinyl chloride of textile fabrics coated with plastics 25 20 TEI 0	6908		Imitation leather fabrics of cotton with polyvinyl chloride of textile		20	ĺ	0			0	0		0	0	0	0
S9032010 Fabrics coated with plastics 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6909	59031090		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6911 59032090 Other polyurethane of textile fabrics coated with plastics 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6910	59032010		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6912 59039010 Cotton of textile fabrics coated with plastics 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6911	59032090		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6913 59039020 Polyethylene laminated jute fabrics of textile fabrics coated with 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0										0					0	
	6913	59039020		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6915 59041000 Linoleum 25 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	6914	59039090	Other textile fabrics coated with plastics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	6915	59041000	Linoleum	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

· · ·			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6916	59049010	Floor coverings with jute base consisting of a coating or covering applied on a textile backing	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6917	59049090	Floor coverings, without jute base, consisting of a coating or covering applied on a textile backing	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6918	59050010	Textile wall coverings fixed on the backing of any material	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6919	59050090	Textile wall coverings not fixed on the backing of any material	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6920	59061000	Adhesive tape of a width <20 cm of rubberised textile fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6921	59069110	Rubberised textile fabrics of cotton , Knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6922	59069190	Rubberised textile fabrics of other than cotton textile materials , Knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6923	59069910	Insulating tape, electrical of cotton of rubberised textile fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6924	59069920	Rubberised cotton fabrics, other than knitted or crocheted of rubberised textile fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6925	59069990	Other rubberised textile fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6926	59070011	Base fabrics of cotton of textile fabrics otherwise impregnated, coated	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6927	59070012	Base fabrics of man-made textile material of textile fabrics otherwise impregnated, coated	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6928	59070019	Base fabrics of other textile materials of textile fabrics otherwise impregnated, coated	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6929	59070091	Cotton fabrics coated or impregnated with oil or preparations with basis of drying oil of textile fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6930	59070092	Other textile fabrics coated or impregnated with oil or oil preparations of textile fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6931	59070093	Jute fabrics otherwise impregnated or coated of textile fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6932	59070099	Other textile fabrics otherwise impregnated	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6933	59080010	Wicks and gas mantle fabrics of cotton of textile wicks, woven, plaited or knitted, for lamps, stoves, lighters, candles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6934	59080020	Gas mantles of rayon of textile wicks, woven, plaited or knitted, for lamps, stoves, lighters, candles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6935	59080090	Other textile wicks, woven, plaited or knitted, for lamps, stoves, lighters, candles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6936	59090010	Cotton of textile hose piping and similar textile tubing, with or without lining, armour or accessories of other materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6937	59090020	Man-made fibre of textile hose piping and similar textile tubing, with or without lining, armour or accessories of other materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6938	59090090	Other textile materials of textile hose piping and similar textile tubing, with or without lining, armour or accessories of other materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6939	59100010	Cotton canvas ply belting of textile hose piping and similar textile tubing, with or without lining, armour or accessories of other materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6940	59100020	Rubberised cotton belting of textile hose piping and similar textile tubing, with or without lining, armour or accessories of other materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6941	59100030	Other transmission, conveyer or elevator belts or belting of cotton of textile hose piping and similar textile tubing, with or without lining, armour or accessories of other materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6942	59100040	Hair belting of textile hose piping and similar textile tubing, with or without lining, armour or accessories of other materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6943	59100050	Flax canvas ply belting of textile hose piping and similar textile tubing, with or without lining, armour or accessories of other materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6944	59100060	Fibre belt conveyor of textile hose piping and similar textile tubing, with or without lining, armour or accessories of other materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6945	59100090	Other transmission or conveyor belts or belting	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6946	59111000	Textile fabrics, felt and felt-lined woven fabrics, coated, covered or laminated with rubber, leather or other material, of a kind used for card clothing, and similar fabrics of a kind used for other technical purposes of textitle products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01 N	11000	B 1.0	Standard	F// 41 B 4 (00)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6947	59112000	Bolting fabrics of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6948	59113110	Felt for cotton textile industries, woven weighing <650 g/m2 of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6949	59113120	Woven textiles felt, whether or not impregnated or coated, of a kind commonly used in other machines weighing <650 g/m2 of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6950	59113130	Cotton fabrics and articles used in machinery and plant weighing <650 g/m2 of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6951	59113140	Jute fabrics and articles used in machinery or plant weighing <650 g/m2 of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6952	59113150	Textile fabrics of metalised yarn of a kind commonly used in paper making or other machinery weighing <650 g/m2 of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6953	59113190	Other textile products and articles weighing <650 g/m2	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6954	59113210	Felt for cotton textile industries, woven weighing >650 g/m2 of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6955	59113220	Woven textiles felt, whether or not impregnated or coated, of a kind commonly used in other machines weighing >650 g/m2 of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6956	59113230	Cotton fabrics and articles used in machinery and plant weighing >650 g/m2 of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6957	59113240	Jute fabrics and articles used in machinery or plant weighing >650 g/m2 of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6958	59113250	Textile fabrics of metalised yarn of a kind commonly used in paper making or other machinery weighing >650 g/m2 of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6959	59113290	Other Textile products and Articles Weighing >650 g/m2	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6960	59114000	Straining cloth of a kind used in oil presses or the like, including that of human hair of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6961	59119010	Paper maker's felt, woven of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6962	59119020	Gaskets, washers, polishing discs and other machinery parts of textile articles of textile products and articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6963	59119090	Other Textile products and Articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6964	60011010	Cotton of "Long pile" fabrics of Pile fabrics and terry fabrics, knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6965	60011020	Man-made fibres of "Long pile" fabrics of Pile fabrics and terry fabrics, knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6966	60011090	Other "Long pile" fabrics of Pile fabrics and terry fabrics, knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6967	60012100	Cotton of Looped pile fabrics of Pile fabrics and terry fabrics, knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6968	60012200	Man-made fibres of Looped pile fabrics of Pile fabrics and terry fabrics, knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6969	60012900	Other Looped pile fabrics of Pile fabrics and terry fabrics, knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6970	60019100	Cotton of Pile fabrics and terry fabrics, knitted or crocheted, other	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6971	60019200	Man-made fibres of Pile fabrics and terry fabrics, knitted or crocheted, other	25% or Rs.100/kg whichever is higher	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6972	60019910	Wool or fine animal hair of other textile materials of Pile fabrics and terry fabrics, knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6973	60019990	Other textile materials of Pile fabrics and terry fabrics, knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6974	60024000	Knitted and croacheted fabric width <30cm containing weight >5% of elastomeric yarn but not containg rubber thread	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6975	60029000	Other Knitted and croacheted fabric width <30cm containing weight >5% of elastomeric yarn but not containing rubber thread	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6976	60031000	Wool or fine animal hair of Knitted and croacheted fabric width <30cm	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6977	60032000	Cotton of Knitted and croacheted fabric width <30cm	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6978	60033000	Synthetic fibres of Knitted and croacheted fabric width <30cm	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6979	60034000	Artificial fibres of Knitted and croacheted fabric width <30cm	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6980	60039000	Other Knitted and croacheted fabric width <30cm	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	F# - + 1	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
51. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6981	60041000	Knitted and croacheted fabric width >30cm containing weight >5% of elastomeric yarn but not containg rubber thread	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6982	60049000	Other Knitted and croacheted fabric width >30cm containing weight >5% of elastomeric yarn but not containg rubber thread	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6983	60052100	Unbleached or bleached of cotton of warp knit fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6984 6985	60052200 60052300	Dyed of cotton of warp knit fabrics Yarns of different colours of cotton of warp knit fabrics	25 25	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6986	60052400	Printed of cotton of warp knit fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6987	60053500	Fabrics of synthetic fibres of warp knit fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6988	60053600	Other, unbleached or bleached of synthetic fibres of warp knit fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6989	60053700	Other, dyed of synthetic fibres of warp knit fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6990	60053800	Other, of yarns of different colours of synthetic fibres of warp knit fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6991	60053900	Other, printed of synthetic fibres of warp knit fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6992	60054100	Unbleached or bleached of synthetic fibres of warp knit fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6993	60054200	Dyed of artificial fibres of warp knit fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6994	60054300	Yarns of different colours of artificial fibres of warp knit fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6995	60054400	Printed of artificial fibres of warp knit fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6996	60059000	Other artificial fibres of warp knit fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6997	60061000	Wool or fine animal hair of other knitted and crocheted fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6998	60062100	Unbleached or bleached of cotton of other knitted and crocheted fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6999	60062200	Dyed of cotton of other knitted and crocheted fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7000	60062300	Yarns of different colours of cotton of other knitted and crocheted fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7001	60062400	Printed of cotton of other knitted and croacheted fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7002	60063100	Unbleached or bleached of synthetic fibres of other knitted and crocheted fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7003	60063200	Dyed of synthetic fibres of other knitted and crocheted fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7004	60063300	Yarns of different colours of synthetic fibres of other knitted and crocheted fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7005	60063400	Printed of synthetic fibres of other knitted and crocheted fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7006	60064100	Unbleached or bleached of artificial fibres of other knitted and crocheted fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7007	60064200	Dyed of artificial fibres of other knitted and crocheted fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7008	60064300	Yarns of different colours of artificial fibres of other knitted and crocheted fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7009	60064400	Printed of artificial fibres of other knitted and crocheted fabrics	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7010	60069000	Knitted and Crocheted fabrics of other textile materials	25 25.0% or	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7011	61012000	Mens or boys overcoats, car coats, capes, cloaks, anoraks, wind cheaters, wind-jackets and similar articles knitted or crocheted of cotton	Rs. 540 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 540 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7012	61013010	Mens or boys overcoats, car coats, capes, cloaks, anoraks, wind cheaters, wind-jackets and similar articles knitted or crocheted of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 530 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 530 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7013	61013020	Mens or boys overcoats, car coats, capes, cloaks, anoraks, wind cheaters, wind-jackets and similar articles knitted or crocheted Of artificial fibres	25.0% or Rs. 530 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 530 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7014	61019010	Mens or boys overcoats, car coats, capes, cloaks, anoraks, wind cheaters, wind-jackets and similar articles knitted or crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7015	61019090	Mens or boys overcoats, car coats, capes, cloaks, anoraks, wind cheaters, wind-jackets and similar articles knitted or crocheted of other material.	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Substant Property			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)				
Numeric of the consequence content content of the	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	_	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
Note Part	7016	61021000	wind cheaters, wind-jackets and similar articles knitted or	Rs. 595 per piece, whichever is higher	per piece, whichever	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Note Note	7017	61022000	wind cheaters, wind-jackets and similar articles knitted or	Rs. 425 per piece, whichever is higher	per piece, whichever	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Processes Proc	7018	61023010	wind cheaters, wind-jackets and similar articles knitted or	Rs. 475 per piece, whichever is higher	per piece, whichever	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
File File	7019	61023020	wind cheaters, wind-jackets and similar articles knitted or	Rs. 475 per piece, whichever	per piece, whichever	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1922-996 sinch detailed, wind-placetes and similar ancicles bytested of 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7020	61029010	wind cheaters, wind-jackets and similar articles knitted or crocheted of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Page	7021	61029090	wind cheaters, wind-jackets and similar articles knitted or	25	20		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fig. Fig.																
100 100														-		
1032200 Mem's or boys answerbask-withed or crocheted of silk 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			•													
1972 1973								-						v		
	7027	61032300		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
New Series of Day's ensembles, writted or crocheted of artificial 25 20 21 21 21 21 21 21 21	7028	61032910		25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fig. 20 Fig. 29 Men's or boy's ensembles, knitted or crocheted of other material 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		61032920	Men's or boy's ensembles,knitted or crocheted of artificial	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Or Color	7030	61032990		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Situation Colon. 7031	61033100		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Synthetic fibres 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7032	61033200	Men's or boy's jackets and blazers,knitted or crocheted of	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fig. Fig.	7033	61033300		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Tell Column Tell Column Tell Column Tell Column Column Tell Column Column Tell Column Colu	7034	61033910		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Men's or boy's trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts (other than swim wear), knitted or crocheted of synthetic fibres Sinds of the stress 7035	61033920		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fig. Fig.	7036	61033990	material	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Shorts(other than swim wear), knitted or crocheted of cotton 8 horts(other than swim wear), knitted or crocheted of cotton 8 horts(other than swim wear), knitted or crocheted of synthetic fibres 8 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7037	61034100	shorts(other than swim wear),knitted or crocheted of wool or	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Figure F	7038	61034200	shorts(other than swim wear),knitted or crocheted of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Number N	7039	61034300	shorts(other than swim wear),knitted or crocheted of synthetic	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7041 61034920 shorts(other than swim wear), knitted or crocheted of artificial 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7040	61034910	and shorts(other than swim wear),knitted or crocheted of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7042 61034990 shorts,knitted or crocheted of other textile materials 25 20 1EI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7041	61034920	shorts(other than swim wear),knitted or crochetedof artificial fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7043 61041300 Women's or girls' suits, knitted or crocheted of synthetic fibres 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7042	61034990		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	7043	61041300		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sched	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7044	61041910	Women's or girls' suits, knitted or crocheted of silk	25.0% or Rs. 460 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 460 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7045	61041920	Women's or girls' suits, knitted or crocheted of artificial fibres	25.0% or Rs. 460 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 460 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7046	61041990	Women's or girls' suits, knitted or crocheted of other material	25.0% or Rs. 460 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 460 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7047	61042200	Women's or girls' ensembles, knitted or crocheted of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7048	61042300	Women's or girls' ensembles, knitted or crocheted of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7049	61042910	Women's or girls' ensembles, knitted or crocheted of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7050	61042920	Women's or girls' ensembles, knitted or crocheted of artificial fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7051	61042990	Women's or girls' ensembles, knitted or crocheted of other textile material	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7052	61043100	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, knitted or crocheted of wool or fine animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7053	61043200	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, knitted or crocheted of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7054	61043300	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, knitted or crocheted of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7055	61043910	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, knitted or crocheted of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7056	61043920	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, knitted or crocheted of artificial fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7057	61043990	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, knitted or crocheted other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7058	61044100	Women's or girls' dresses, knitted or crocheted of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 255 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 255 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7059	61044200	Women's or girls' dresses, knitted or crocheted of cotton	25 25.0% or	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7060	61044300	Women's or girls' dresses, knitted or crocheted of synthetic fibres	Rs. 255 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 255 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7061	61044400	Women's or girls'dresses, knitted or crocheted of artificial fibres	25.0% or Rs. 255 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 255 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7062	61044910	Women's or girls'dresses, knitted or crocheted of silk	25.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7063	61044990	Women's or girls'dresses, knitted or crocheted of other fibres	25.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7064	61045100	Women's or girls' skirts and divided skirts, knitted or crocheted of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7065	61045200	Women's or girls' skirts and divided skirts knitted or crocheted of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7066	61045300	Women's or girls' skirts and divided skirts, knitted or crocheted of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7067	61045910	Women's or girls' skirts and divided skirts, knitted or crocheted of silk	25.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7068	61045920	Women's or girls' skirts and divided skirts, knitted or crocheted of artificial fibres	25.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7069	61045990	Women's or girls' skirts and divided skirts, knitted or crocheted of other fibres	25.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7070	61046100	Women's or girls' trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts (other than swin wear), knitted or crocheted of wool or fine animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7071	61046200	Women's or girls' trousers,bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts (other than swin wear) Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 98 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 98 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7072	61046300	Women's or girls' trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts (other than swin wear), knitted or crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 98 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 98 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7073	61046910	Women's or girls' trousers,bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts (other than swin wear), knitted or crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7074	61046920	Women's or girls' trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts (other than swin wear), knitted or crocheted Of artificial fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7075	61046990	Women's or girls'trousers,bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts (other than swin wear), knitted or crocheted of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7076	61051010	Hand crocheted men's or boys shirts of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 83 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 83 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7077	61051020	Men's or boys' Knit shirts (other than T-shirts) and sweat shirts, other than hand crocheted of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 83 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 83 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7078	61051090	Men's or boys' other shirts, knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 83 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 83 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7079	61052010	Men's or boys' shirts,knitted or crocheted of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 83 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 83 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7080	61052020	Men's or boys' shirts,knitted or crocheted of artificial fibres	25.0% or Rs. 83 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 83 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

OL No.	110.0.0	Danasinsian.	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7081	61059010	Men's or boys' shirts,knitted or crocheted Of silk	25.0% or Rs. 90 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 90 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7082	61059090	Men's or boys' shirts,knitted or crocheted of Other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 90 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 90 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7083	61061000	Women's or girls' blouses, shirts and shirt blouses, knitted or crocheted of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 90 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 90 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7084	61062010	Women's or girls' blouses, shirts and shirt blouses, knitted or crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 25 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 25 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7085	61062020	Women's or girls' blouses, shirts and shirt blouses, knitted or crocheted Of artificial fibres	25.0% or Rs. 25 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 25 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7086	61069010	Women's or girls' blouses, shirts and shirt blouses, knitted or crocheted Of silk	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7087	61069020	Women's or girls' blouses, shirts and shirt blouses, knitted or crocheted Of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7088	61069090	Women's or girls' blouses, shirts and shirt blouses, knitted or crocheted of Other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7089	61071100	Men's or boys' underpants and briefs ,knitted or Crocheted Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 24 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 24 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7090	61071210	Men's or boys' underpants and briefs ,knitted or Crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7091	61071220	Men's or boys' underpantsand briefs,knitted or Crocheted Of artificial fibres	25.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7092	61071910	Men's or boys' underpantsand briefs,knitted or Crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7093	61071990	Men's or boys' underpants and briefs,knitted or Crocheted of Other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7094	61072100	Men's or boys' Night shirts and pyjamas,knitted or Crocheted Of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7095	61072210	Men's or boys' Night shirts and pyjamas,knitted or Crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7096	61072220	Men's or boys' Night shirts and pyjamas,knitted or Crocheted Of artificial fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7097	61072910	Men's or boys' Night shirts and pyjamas,knitted or Crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7098	61072920	Men's or boys' Night shirts and pyjamas,knitted or Crocheted Of wool or fine animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7099	61072990	Men's or boys' Night shirts and pyjamas,knitted or crocheted Other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

O. N.	11000	D 1.0	Standard	F# # 5 / 60	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7100	61079110	Men's or boys' Gengis (Vests), other than hand crocheted of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7101	61079190	Men's or boys ' bathrobes, dressing gowns and similar articles,knitted or Crocheted, of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7102	61079910	Men's or boys 'dressing gowns,bathrobes and similar articles,knitted or Crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7103	61079920	Men's or boys 'dressing gowns,bathrobes and similar articles,knitted or Crocheted Of wool or fine animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7104	61079990	Men's or boys 'dressing gowns,bathrobes and similar articles,knitted or Crocheted Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7105	61081110	Women's or girls' Slips and petticoats, knitted or Crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7106	61081120	Women's or girls' Slips and petticoats, knitted or Crocheted Of artificial fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7107	61081910	Women's or girls' Slips and petticoats,knitted or Crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7108	61081920	Women's or girls' Slips and petticoats,knitted or Crocheted Of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7109	61081990	Women's or girls' Slips and petticoats,knitted or Crocheted Of other fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7110	61082100	Women's or girls' Briefs and panties,knitted or Crocheted Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 25 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 25 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7111	61082210	Women's or girls' Briefs and panties,knitted or Crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 25 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 25 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7112	61082220	Women's or girls' Briefs and panties,knitted or Crocheted Of artificial fibres	25.0% or Rs. 25 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 25 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7113	61082910	Women's or girls' Briefs and panties, knitted or Crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7114	61082990	Women's or girls' Briefs and panties, knitted or Crocheted of Other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7115	61083100	Women's or girls' Night dresses and pyjamas,knitted or Crocheted Of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7116	61083210	Women's or girls' Night dresses and pyjamas,knitted or Crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7117	61083220	Women's or girls' Night dresses and pyjamas,knitted or Crocheted Of artificial fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7118	61083910	Women's or girls' Night dresses and pyjamas,knitted or Crocheted Of silk	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7119	61083990	Women's or girls' Night dresses and pyjamas,knitted or Crocheted Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7120	61089100	Women's or girls' Negligees, Bathrobes, Dressing gowns and similar articles,knitted or Crocheted Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 65 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 65 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7121	61089210	Women's or girls' Negligees, Bathrobes, Dressing gowns and similar articles,knitted or Crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 60 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 60 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7122	61089220	Women's or girls' Negligees, Bathrobes, Dressing gowns and similar articles,knitted or Crocheted Of artificial fibres	25.0% or Rs. 60 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 60 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7123	61089910	Women's or girls' Negligees, Bathrobes, Dressing gowns and similar articles,knitted or Crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7124	61089920	Women's or girls' Negligees, Bathrobes, Dressing gowns and similar articles,knitted or Crocheted Of wool or fine animal hair	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	F# - + : P - + - (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
51. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7125	61089990	Women's or girls' Negligees, Bathrobes, Dressing gowns and similar articles,knitted or Crocheted Of other textile material	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7126	61091000	T-shirts, singlets and other vests,knitted or crocheted Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 45 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 45 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7127	61099010	T-shirts, singlets and other vests,knitted or crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 50 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 50 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7128	61099020	T-shirts, singlets and other vests,knitted or crocheted Of artificial fibres	25.0% or Rs. 50 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 50 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7129	61099030	T-shirts, singlets and other vests,knitted or crocheted Of silk	25.0% or Rs. 50 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 50 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7130	61099040	T-shirts, singlets and other vests,knitted or crocheted Of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 50 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 50 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7131	61099090	T-shirts, singlets and other vests,knitted or crocheted of other textile material (other than cotton, synethtic fibre, artificial fibres, silk, wool or animal hair)	25.0% or Rs. 50 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 50 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7132	61101110	Jerseys of wool,knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 275 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 275 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7133	61101120	Sweaters and cardigans of wool,knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 275 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 275 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7134	61101190	Pullovers,waistcoats and similar artciles of wool, knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 275 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 275 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7135	61101200	Jerseys, Pullovers, Cardigans, waistcoats and similar articles, knitted or crocheted Of kashmir (cashmere) goats wool	25.0% or Rs. 275 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 275 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7136	61101900	Jerseys, Pullovers, Cardigans, waistcoats and similar articles, knitted or crocheted of other fine animal hair (apart from kashmir goats)	25.0% or Rs. 275 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 275 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7137	61102000	Jerseys, Pullovers, Cardigans, waistcoats and similar articles, knitted or crocheted Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 85 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 85 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7138	61103010	Jerseys, Pullovers, Cardigans, waistcoats and similar articles, knitted or crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 85 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
Part Part	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
Activity Activity	7139	61103020		Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	per piece, whichever	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11-14-0-1-1-15-0-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-	7140	61109000	knitted or crocheted Of other textile materials	Rs. 105 per piece, whichever	per piece, whichever	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1.00 1.00	7141	61112000		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1979 1979	7142	61113000		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
111960	7143	61119010		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1-10	7144	61119020		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
14171200 Track auss National Of symbol registers 25	7145	61119090		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1419919 Tables a units Animal of or conclused Of the animal part 25 20 TE 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7146	61121100	Track suits,knitted or crocheted Of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11-12-12-12-12-12-12-12-12-12-12-12-12-1										0				0	0	
1479 1479	7148	61121910	Track suits,knitted or crocheted Of silk	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1512 1512	7149	61121920	Track suits,knitted or crocheted Of wool or fine animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
15/20	7150	61121930	Track suits,knitted or crocheted Of artificial fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1153 61122000 Six susk selected or conclused Of contents of the Selected Of the Selected Of Sele	7151	61121990	Track suits,knitted or crocheted of Other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1154 61122303 Size substantial or conclused Of cythetic fibres 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1152 1152			Ski suits,knitted or crocheted Of wool or fine animal hair	25	20		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1758 61122595 Sis sults, intelled or corrobated Of Diffe table married (Other table) TEL 10															•	-
Section Sect										-	_			-	-	-
1757 6112209 man cotton, silk, wool of fine animal hair, synthetic fixed, artificial to fixed fixed from the property of	7156	61122050		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Files 61123910 Morris or boys' swimmear, knitted or crocheted Of attificial fibres 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7157	61122090	than cotton, silk, wool or fine animal hair, synthetic fibre, artificial	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Men's or boys' swimwear, knitted or crocheted Of artificial fibres 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7158	61123100		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Men's or boys' swimwear, knitted or crocheted of Other textile 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7159	61123910	Men's or boys' swimwear, knitted or crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Tell Section Tell Tell Section Tell	7160	61123920	Men's or boys' swimwear, knitted or crocheted Of artificial fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Trispance Tris	7161	61123990	materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Title					·		0	0		0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Title Still Title Titl	7163	61124910	Women's or girls' swimwear,knitted or crocheted Of silk	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Titel 6 112990 materials 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7164	61124920		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Tite Strict Tite 7165	61124990		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Title	7166	61130000		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Title	7167	61142000	Other garments,knitted or crocheted Of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
T170 61149010 Other garments, knitted or crocheted Of silk 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		61143010	Other garments,knitted or crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25	20		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
T171 6114909 Other garments,knitted or crocheted Of other textile materials 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							0		-	0	0	0		0	0	0
T172 61151000 Graduated compression hosiery for example, (stockings for varicose veins), knitted or crocheted T173 61152100 Other panty hose and tights, knitted or crocheted, Of synthetic fibres, measuring per single yarn less than 67 decitex T174 61152200 Other panty hose and tights, knitted or crocheted, Of synthetic fibres measuring per single yarn 67 decitex or more T175 61152910 Other panty hose and tights, knitted or crocheted, Of silk T176 61152920 Other panty hose and tights, knitted or crocheted, Of silk T177 61152930 Other panty hose and tights, knitted or crocheted, Of wool or fine animal hair T177 61152930 Other panty hose and tights, knitted or crocheted, Of artificial T177 61152930 Other panty hose and tights, knitted or crocheted, Of artificial T177 61152930 Other panty hose and tights, knitted or crocheted, Of artificial T177 61152930 Other panty hose and tights, knitted or crocheted, Of artificial	7170	61149010	Other garments,knitted or crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Title Stitistical Stitis	7171	61149090	Other garments,knitted or crocheted Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Tits 61152200 Other panty hose and tights, knitted or crocheted, Of synthetic fibres measuring per single yarn 67 decitex or more 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7172	61151000		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Title	7173	61152100		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7176 61152920 Other panty hose and tights, knitted or crocheted, Of wool or fine 25 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			fibres measuring per single yarn 67 decitex or more				0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7176 61152920 animal hair 25 20 1E1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7175	61152910		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	7176	61152920	animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	7177	61152930		25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7178	61152990	Other panty hose and tights,knitted or crocheted, Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7179	61153000	Other women's full length or knee length hosiery,measuring per single yarn less than 67 decitex, knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7180	61159400	Socks,other hoisery and footwear without applied soles,knitted or crocheted,f wool or fine animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7181	61159500	Socks,other hoisery and footwear without applied soles,knitted or crocheted,Of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7182	61159600	Socks,other hoisery and footwear without applied soles,knitted or crocheted,Of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7183	61159910	Socks, other hoisery and footwear without applied soles, knitted or crocheted, Of artificial fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7184	61159990	Socks,other hoisery and footwear without applied soles,knitted or crocheted,Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7185	61161000	Gloves,mittens and mitts,knitted or crocheted,Impregnated, coated or covered with plastics or rubber	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7186	61169100	Gloves,mittens and mitts,knitted or crocheted Of wool or fine animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7187	61169200	Gloves,mittens and mitts,knitted or crocheted Of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7188	61169300	Gloves,mittens and mitts,knitted or crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7189	61169910	Gloves,mittens and mitts,knitted or crocheted Of artificial fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7190	61169990	Gloves,mittens and mitts,knitted or crocheted of Other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7191	61171010	Shawls, scarves, mufflers,mantillas, veils and the like,knitted or crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7192	61171020	Shawls, scarves, mufflers,mantillas, veils and the like,knitted or crocheted Of wool	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7193	61171030	Shawls, scarves, mufflers,mantillas, veils and the like,knitted or crocheted Of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7194	61171040	Shawls, scarves, mufflers,mantillas, veils and the like,knitted or crocheted Of man-made fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7195	61171090	Shawls, scarves, mufflers,mantillas, veils and the like,knitted or crocheted of other textile material (other than silk, wool, cotton, MMF)	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7196	61178010	Other accessories,knitted or crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7197	61178020	Other accessories,knitted or crocheted Of wool	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7198	61178030	Other accessories, knitted or crocheted Of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7199	61178040	Other accessories, knitted or crocheted Of man-made fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7200	61178090	Other made up accessories (other than silk, wool, cotton and MMF), knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7201	61179000	Parts of garments (including shawls, scarves, mufflers, mantillas, veils and the like) or clothing accessories,knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7202	62011100	Men or boys overcoats, raincoats, carcoats, capes, cloaks and similar articles, not knitted or crocheted, Of wool and fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7203	62011210	Men or boys Raincoats, not knitted or crocheted of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7204	62011290	Mens or boys Overcoats, carcoats, capes, cloaks and similar articles,not knitted or crocheted of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7205	62011310	Raincoats of manmade fibres,not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 320 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7206	62011390	Overcoats carcoats, capes, cloaks Of man-made fibres,not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 320 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 320 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7207	62011910	Men or boys overcoats, raincoats, carcoats, capes, cloaks and similar articles, not knitted or crocheted,Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7208	62011990	Men or boys overcoats, raincoats, carcoats, capes, cloaks and similar articles, not knitted or crocheted Of other textile fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7209	62019100	Men's or boys' anoraks, wind-cheaters, wind jackets, not knitted or crocheted of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7210	62019200	Men's or boys' anoraks, wind-cheaters, wind jackets and similar articles, not knitted or crocheted Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 210 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 210 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7211	62019300	Men's or boys' anoraks, wind-cheaters , wind jackets and similar, not knitted or crocheted Of man-made fibres	25.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7212	62019910	Men's or boys' anoraks, wind-cheaters, wind jackets and similar articles, not knitted or crocheted Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7213	62019990	Men's or boys' anoraks, wind-cheaters, wind jackets and similar articles, not knitted or crocheted Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7214	62021110	Women's or girls' Coats,not knitted or crocheted,Of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7215	62021190	Women's or girls' capes, cloaks and similar articles,not knitted or crocheted,of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7216	62021200	Women's or girls' Overcoats, raincoats, carcoats, capes, cloaks and similar articles, not knitted or crocheted Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 210 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 210 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7217	62021300	Women's or girls' Overcoats, raincoats, carcoats, capes, cloaks and similar articles, not knitted or crocheted Of man-made fibres	25.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 385 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7218	62021910	Women's or girls' Coats of silk, not knitted or crocheted Women's or girls' Coats of all other fibres, not knitted ot	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7219	62021920	crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7220	62021990	Women's or girls' capes, cloaks and similar articles, Of other textile materials,not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7221	62029110	Women's or girls' Wind and ski-jackets, wind cheaters,of wool or fine animal hair, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7222	62029190	Women's or girls' anoraks,not knitted or crocheted, of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7223	62029210	Women's or girls' Wind and ski-jackets, wind cheaters of cotton,not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 160 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 160 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schod	ule of Tariff P	ate Concessi	one (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7224	62029290	Women's or girls' anoraks,not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 160 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 160 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7225	62029310	Women's or girls' Wind and ski-jackets, wind cheaters of man- made fibres, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7226	62029390	Women's or girls' anoraks of man-made fibres, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 220 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7227	62029911	Women's or girls' Wind and ski-jackets of silk, not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7228	62029919	Women's or girls' anoraks and wind cheaters of silk, not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7229	62029990	Women's or girls' wind and ski jackets and wind cheaters of other textile materials, not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7230	62031100	Men's or boys suits, not knitted or crocheted,Of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 1100 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 1100 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7231	62031200	Men's or boys suits, not knitted or crocheted,Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 720 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 720 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7232	62031910	Men's or boys suits, not knitted or crocheted,Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 1100 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 1100 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7233	62031990	Men's or boys suits, not knitted or crocheted,of Other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 1100 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 1100 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7234	62032200	Men's or boys' Ensembles,not knitted or crocheted Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7235	62032300	Men's or boys' Ensembles,not knitted or crocheted Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7236	62032911	Men's or boys' Ensembles,not knitted or crocheted, of khadi silk	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7237	62032919	Men's or boys' Ensembles,not knitted or crocheted,of other than khadi silk	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7238	62032990	Men's or boys' Ensembles,not knitted or crocheted,of other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7239	62033110	Men's or boys' Jackets and blazers,not knitted or crocheted,Of Khadi wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 815 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 815 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11	11000	D 1.0	Standard	F# # B # 600	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7240	62033190	Men's or boys' Jackets and blazers, ,not knitted or crocheted,other than Khadi wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 815 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 815 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7241	62033200	Men's or boys' Jackets and blazers, ,not knitted or crocheted,Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 440 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 440 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7242	62033300	Men's or boys' Jackets and blazers, ,not knitted or crocheted,Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 320 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 320 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7243	62033911	Men's or boys' Jackets and blazers, ,not knitted or crocheted,of Khadi silk	25.0% or Rs. 755 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 755 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7244	62033919	Men's or boys' Jackets and blazers, ,not knitted or crocheted,of other than khadi silk	25.0% or Rs. 755 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 755 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7245	62033990	Men's or boys' Jackets and blazers, ,not knitted or crocheted,of other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 755 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 755 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7246	62034100	Men's or boys' Trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts,not knitted or crocheted,Of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 285 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 285 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7247	62034210	Men's or boys' Trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts,not knitted or crocheted,Of Handloom cotton	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7248	62034290	Men's or boys' Trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts, not knitted or crocheted Of other than handloom cotton	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7249	62034300	Men's or boys' Trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts,not knitted or crocheted,Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7250	62034910	Men's or boys' Trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts,not knitted or crocheted Of silk	25.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7251	62034990	Men's or boys' Trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts, not knitted or crocheted Of other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 110 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7252	62041100	Women's or girls' suits,not knitted or crocheted,Of wool of fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 550 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 550 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7253	62041200	Women's or girls' suits,not knitted or crocheted,Of cotton	25	20.0% or Rs. 550 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	US 0 Codo	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
31. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7254	62041300	Women's or girls' suits,not knitted or crocheted,Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 550 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 550 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7255	62041911	Women's or girls' suits, Sequinned or beaded with chattons or embroidered(not knitted or crocheted), of Silk	25.0% or Rs. 500 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 550 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7256	62041919	Women's or girls' suits,not sequinned or beaded with chattons or embroidered, not knitted or crocheted,of silk	25.0% or Rs. 500 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 550 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7257	62041990	Women's or girls' suits,not knitted or crocheted,of all other fibres (other than cotton and silk)	25.0% or Rs. 500 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 550 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7258	62042100	Women's or girls' ensembles, not kintted or crocheted, Of wool or fine animal hair	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7259	62042210	Women's or girls' Blouses combined with skirts, trousers or shorts, not kintted or crocheted of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7260	62042290	Women's or girls' Blouses combined with skirts, trousers or shorts,not kintted or crocheted,Other than Cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7261	62042300	Women's or girls' Blouses combined with skirts, trousers or shorts,not kintted or crocheted,Of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7262	62042912	Women's or girls' Blouses combined with skirts, trousers or shorts,not kintted or crocheted,of Khadi silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7263	62042919	Women's or girls' Blouses combined with skirts, trousers or shorts,not kintted or crocheted, of other than Khadi silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7264	62042990	Women's or girls' Blouses combined with skirts, trousers or shorts,not kintted or crocheted,of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7265	62043110	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, not knitted or crocheted,Of Khadi wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 370 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 370 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7266	62043190	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, not knitted or crocheted,other than Khadi wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 370 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 370 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7267	62043200	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, not knitted or crocheted,Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 650 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 650 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7268	62043300	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, not knitted or crocheted,Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 390 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 390 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7269	62043912	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, not knitted or crocheted, of Khadi silk	25.0% or Rs. 350 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 350 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7270	62043919	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, not knitted or crocheted, other than khadi silk	25.0% or Rs. 350 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 350 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7271	62043990	Women's or girls' jackets and blazers, not knitted or crocheted, of Other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 350 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 350 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7272	62044110	Women's or girls' House coats and like dresses,not knitted or crocheted,Of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7273	62044120	Women's or girls' Blazers,not knitted or crocheted,of handloom cotton	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7274	62044190	Women's or girls', other dresses (apart from house coats and the like, blazers) not knitted or crocheted,of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7275	62044210	Women's or girls', House coats and the like dresses,not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 116 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 116 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7276	62044220	Women's or girls' dresses,not knitted or crocheted of Handloom cotton	25.0% or Rs. 116 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 116 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7277	62044290	Women's or girls', dresses,not knitted or crocheted,Other than handloom Cotton	25.0% or Rs. 116 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 116 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7278	62044310	Women's or girls' House coats and the like,not knitted or crocheted, of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7279	62044390	Wome's or girls' other dresses,not kinitted or crocheted,of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7280	62044400	Women's or girls' dresses,not knitted or crocheted,of artifical fibres	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7281	62044911	Women's or girls', House coats and the like dresses, not knitted or crocheted of silk	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7282	62044919	Women's or girls', House coats and the like dresses, not knitted or crocheted, other than silk	25.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7283	62044990	Women's or girls' other dresses (other than housecoats and the like) of other textile materials (apart from wool or fine animal hair, cotton, synthetic/artificial fibres)	per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 145 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7284	62045100	Women's or girls' skirts and divided skirts,not knitted or crocheted,Of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 485 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 485 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7285	62045200	Women's or girls' skirts and divided skirts,not knitted or crocheted,Of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	•				•	•	•	•	•		•			•	

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. NO.	no o coue	· ·	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7286	62045300	Women's or girls' skirts and divided skirts,not knitted or crocheted,Of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7287	62045910	Women's or girls' skirts and divided skirts,not knitted or crocheted,of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7288	62045990	Women's or girls' skirts and divided skirts,not knitted or crocheted,of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7289	62046110	Women's or girls' Trousers, slacks and shorts,not knitted or crocheted, Of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 285 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 285 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7290	62046190	Women's or girls' bib,brace overalls and breeches,not knitted or crocheted, Of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 285 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 285 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7291	62046210	Women's or girls' Trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts,not knitted or crocheted of Handloom cotton	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7292	62046290	Women's or girls' Trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts,not knitted or crocheted, other than handloom cotton	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7293	62046300	Women's or girls' Trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts,not knitted or crocheted,Of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7294	62046911	Women's or girls' Trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts, Sequinned or beaded or embroidered,not knitted or crocheted of silk	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7295	62046919	Women's or girls' Trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts, not Sequinned or beaded or embroidered, not knitted or crocheted of silk	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7296	62046990	Women's or girls' Trousers, bib and brace overalls, breeches and shorts, not knitted or crocheted, Of other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7297	62052010	Men's or boys' shirts, not knitted or crocheted Of Handloom cotton	25.0% or Rs. 85 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 85 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7298	62052090	Men's or boys' shirts,not knitted or crocheted Of other than Handloom cotton	25.0% or Rs. 85 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 85 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7299	62053000	Men's or boys' shirts, not knitted or crocheted,Of man-made fibres	25.0% or Rs. 120 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 120 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7300	62059011	Men's or boys' shirts, not knitted or crocheted,Of Khadi silk	25.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7301	62059019	Men's or boys' shirts, not knitted or crocheted,Of Other than Khadi silk	25.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Danasintian.	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
51. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7302	62059090	Men's or boys' shirts, not knitted or crocheted,of other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7303	62061010	Women's or girls' blouses, shirts and shirt-blouses, not knitted or crocheted, Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7304	62061090	Women's or girls' blouses, shirts and shirt-blouses, not knitted or crocheted, of silk waste	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7305	62062000	Women's or girls' blouses,shirts and shirt-blouses,not knitted or crocheted,Of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7306	62063010	Women's or girls' blouses,shirts and shirt-blouses,not knitted or crocheted,Of Handloom cotton	25.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7307	62063090	Women's or girls' blouses,shirts and shirt-blouses,not knitted or crocheted, other than Handloom cotton	25.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7308	62064000	Women's or girls' blouses,shirts and shirt-blouses,not knitted or crocheted,Of man made fibres	25.0% or Rs. 120 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 120 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7309	62069000	Women's or girls' blouses, shirts and shirt-blouses, not knitted or crocheted, Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7310	62071100	Men's or boys' Underpants and brifs, not knitted or crocheted,Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 28 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 28 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7311	62071910	Men's or boys' Underpants and brifs, not knitted or crocheted,Of synthetic fibres	25.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7312	62071920	Men's or boys' Underpants and brifs, not knitted or crocheted,Of wool	25.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7313	62071930	Men's or boys' Underpants and brifs, not knitted or crocheted,Of silk	25.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7314	62071990	Men's or boys' Underpants and brifs, not knitted or crocheted, of other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7315	62072110	Men's or boys' Night shirts and pyjamas,not knitted or crocheted, of Handloom cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7316	62072190	Men's or boys' Night shirts and pyjamas,not knitted or crocheted, other than Handloom cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7317	62072200	Men's or boys' Night shirts and pyjamas,not knitted or crocheted, Of man-made fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7318	62072900	Men's or boys' Night shirts and pyjamas,not knitted or crocheted, Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7319	62079110	Men's or boys Dressing gowns and bath robes,not knitted or crocheted,of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7320	62079120	Men's or boys' Under shirts other than hand printed,not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7321	62079190	Men's or boys' singlets and other vests, pyjamas, under shirts hand printed, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

· · ·			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7322	62079911	Men's or boys' Dressing gowns and bath robes,not knitted or crocheted,of silk	25.0% or Rs. 70 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 70 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7323	62079919	Men's or boys' singlets and other vests, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton,of silk	25.0% or Rs. 70 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 70 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7324	62079921	Men's or boys' Dressing gowns and bath robes,not knitted or crocheted of wool	25.0% or Rs. 70 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 70 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7325	62079929	Men's or boys' singlets and other vests, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton,of wool	25.0% or Rs. 70 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 70 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7326	62079990	Men's or boys' singlets and other vests, night shirts, pyjamas, bathrobes, dressing gowns and similar articles, not knitted or crocheted,Of other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 70 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 70 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7327	62081100	Women's or girls' Slips and petticoats, not knitted or crocheted ,Of man-made fibres	25.0% or Rs. 80 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 80 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7328	62081910	Women's or girls' Slips and petticoats, not knitted or crocheted, Of cotton other than hand printed	25.0% or Rs.60 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs.60 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7329	62081990	Women's or girls' Slips and petticoats,not knitted or crocheted,of Other textile materials	25.0% or Rs.60 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 60 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7330	62082110	Women's or girls' Nightdresses and pyjamas, not knitted or crocheted, Of Handloom cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7331	62082190	Women's or girls' Nightdresses and pyjamas, not knitted or crocheted,other than Handloom cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7332	62082200	Women's or girls' Nightdresses and pyjamas, not knitted or crocheted, Of man-made fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7333	62082910	Women's or girls' Nightdresses and pyjamas, not knitted or crocheted,Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7334	62082920	Women's or girls' Nightdresses and pyjamas, not knitted or crocheted,Of wool	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7335	62082990	Women's or girls' Nightdresses and pyjamas, not knitted or crocheted, Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7336	62089110	Women's or girls' Dressing gowns and bath robes, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7337	62089190	Women's or girls' singlets,other vests,brief, panties and neglies,not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 95 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7338	62089210	Women's or girls' Dressing gowns and bath robes, not knitted or crocheted, of man-made fibres	25.0% or Rs. 65 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 65 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7339	62089290	Women's or girls' singlets,other vests,brief, panties and neglies,not knitted or crocheted,of man-made fibres	25.0% or Rs. 65 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 65 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality		ı				ate Concessi		1	ı	
		Women's or girls' Dressing gowns and bath robes,not knitted or	Rate (%)		Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7340	62089910	crocheted, of wool	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7341	62089920	Women's or girls' Dressing gowns and bath robes,not knitted or crocheted of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7342	62089990	Women's or girls' singlets, other vests, brief, panties and neglies, not knitted or crocheted, Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7343	62092010	Babies garments and clothing accessories ,not knitted or crocheted,Of Handloom cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7344	62092090	Babies garments and clothing accessories ,not knitted or crocheted,other than Handloom cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7345	62093000	Babies garments and clothing accessories ,not knitted or crocheted,Of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7346	62099010	Babies garments and clothing accessories ,not knitted or crocheted,Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7347	62099090	Babies garments and clothing accessories ,not knitted or crocheted, Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7348	62101000	Garments Of fabrics of heading 5602 or 5603,not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7349	62102010	Outer garments, of rubberised textile fabrics, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 365 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 365 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7350	62102020	Outer garments, of fabrics impregnated, coated, covered or laminated with preparations of cellulose derivatives and other artificial plastic materials, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 365 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 365 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7351	62102030	Outer garments, of fabrics otherwise impregnated or coated,not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 365 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 365 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7352	62102090	Men's overcoats, raincoats, carcoats, capes, cloaks and similar articles (HS 620111-19), made up of fabrics of HS 5602-03, 5903/06/07, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 365 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 365 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7353	62103010	Outer garments, of textiles impregnated, coated, covered or laminated with preparation of cellulose derivatives and other artificial plastic materials,not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 305 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 305 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7354	62103020	Outer garments, of rubberised textile fabrics,not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 305 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 305 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7355	62103030	Outer garments, of fabrics otherwise impregnated,not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 305 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 305 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7356	62103090	Women's overcoats, raincoats, carcoats, capes, cloaks and similar articles (HS 620111-19), made up of fabrics of HS 5602-03, 5903/06/07, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 305 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 305 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7357	62104010	Men's or boys' Bullet proof jacket, bomb disposal jacket and the like,not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 65 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 65 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7358	62104090	Other Men's or boys' garments made by of fabircs of heading 5602/03 and 5903/06/07, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 65 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 65 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7359	62105000	Other women's or girls' garments made by of fabircs of heading 5602/03 and 5903/06/07,not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 65 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 65 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7360	62111100	Men's or boys' swimwear,not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7361	62111200	Women's or girls' swimwear,not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7362	62112000	Ski suits,not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7363	62113200	Other garments of men's or boys',not knitted or crocheted,Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7364	62113300	Other garments of men's or boys',not knitted or crocheted,Of man-made fibres	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7365	62113911	Other garments of men's or boys',not knitted or crocheted,Of Handloom silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7366	62113919	Other garments of men's or boys',not knitted or crocheted,other than handloom silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7367	62113990	Other garments of men's or boys',not knitted or crocheted,Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7368	62114210	Wome's or girls'Kurta and salwar with or without duppatta,not knitted or crocheted,of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7369	62114290	Other garments of women's or girls (including track suits) of cotton, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7370	62114300	Other garments of women's or girls (including track suits)',not knitted or crocheted,of man-made fibres	25.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 135 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7371	62114910	Other garments of women's or girls (including track suits) of wool or fine animal hair, not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7372	62114921	Other garments of women's or girls',not knitted or crocheted,Of Khadi silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7373	62114929	Other garments of women's or girls',not knitted or crocheted,other than Khadi silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7374	62114990	Other garments of women's or girls',not knitted or crocheted,Of other textile materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7375	62121000	Brassiers	25.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7376	62122000	Girdles and panty-girdles	25.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7377	62123000	Corselettes	25.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7378	62129010	Suspender belts, braces, suspender garters and the like	25.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7379	62129090	Articles similar to Brassiers and parts thereof, whether or not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 30 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7380	62132000	Hankerchiefs, not knitted or crocheted,Of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7381	62139010	Hankerchiefs, not knitted or crocheted,Of man-made fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7382	62139090	Hankerchiefs, not knitted or crocheted,Of Other Textile Materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7383	62141010	Scarves of silk measuring 60 cms or less,not knitted or crocheted,of silk or silk waste	25.0% or Rs. 390 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 390 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7384	62141020	Shawls, scarves (exceeding 60 cms) and the like,not knitted or crocheted,of silk or silk waste	25.0% or Rs. 390 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 390 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7385	62141030	Handloom Shawls, scarves, mufflers, mantillas veils and the like, not knitted or crocheted, of silk and silk waste	25.0% or Rs. 390 per piece, whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 390 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7386	62141090	Mufflers, mantillas, veils and the like, of silk or silk waste	25.0% or Rs. 390 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 390 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7387	62142010	Shawls,not knitted or crocheted,Of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7388	62142021	Scarves not knitted or crocheted,of Khadi, of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7389	62142029	Scarves not knitted or crocheted,other than Khadi, of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7390	62142031	Mufflers not knitted or crocheted,of Khadi, of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7391	62142039	Mufflers not knitted or crocheted,other than Khadi, of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7392	62142090	Mantillas, veils and the like, not knitted or crocheted of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 180 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7393	62143000	Shawls,scarves,mufflers,mantillas,veils and te like, not knitted or crocheted,Of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7394	62144000	Shawls,scarves,mufflers,mantillas,veils and te like, not knitted or crocheted,Of artificial fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7395	62149010	Shawls, scarves, mufflers, mantillas, veils and te like, not knitted or crocheted, of Abrabroomal, cotton	25.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7396	62149021	Grey chadars of cotton,not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

- · · ·			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7397	62149022	White bleached chadars of cotton, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7398	62149029	Other coloured chadars of cotton, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7399	62149031	Grey odhani of cotton, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7400	62149032	White bleached odhani of cotton, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7401	62149039	Other colour Odhani of cotton, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7402	62149040	Scarves of cotton, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7403	62149050	Shawls, mufflers and the like,not knitted or crocheted,of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7404	62149060	Shawls, mufflers and the like,not knitted or crocheted of man- made fibres	25.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7405	62149090	Other shawls, scarves, mufflers , mantillas and veils of other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 75 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7406	62151010	Ties, bow-ties or cravats, not knitted or crocheted,of Khadi silk or silk waste	25.0% or Rs. 55 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 55 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7407	62151090	Ties, bow-ties or cravats, not knitted or crocheted,other than Khadi silk or silk waste	25.0% or Rs. 55 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 55 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7408	62152000	Ties, bow-ties or cravats, not knitted or crocheted,Of man-made fibres	25.0% or Rs. 55 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 55 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7409	62159010	Ties, bow-ties or cravats, not knitted or crocheted, Of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 55 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 55 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7410	62159090	Ties, bow-ties or cravats, not knitted or crocheted,Of other textile materials	25.0% or Rs. 55 per piece, whichever is higher	20.0% or Rs. 55 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7411	62160010	Gloves,mittens and mitts,not knited or crocheted,Of cotton	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		l	1		1	1		1	1						

O. N.	11000	5	Standard	F((() B ((0))	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7412	62160020	Gloves,mittens and mitts,not knited or crocheted,Of Handloom	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7413	62160090	Gloves,mittens and mitts,not knited or crocheted,of other materials	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7414	62171010	Accessories of apparel of cotton, not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7415	62171020	Accessories of apparel of synthetic fibres, not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7416 7417	62171030 62171040	Accessoriesof apparel of wool,not knitted or crocheted Accessoriesof apparel of silk,not knitted or crocheted	25 25	20 20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Accessories of apparel of regenerated fibre, not knitted or			1										
7418	62171050	crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7419	62171060	Accessoriesof apparel of other fibres,not knitted or crocheted Stockings, socks sockettes and the like of cotton,not knitted or	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7420	62171070	crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7421	62171090	Other garments or clothing accessories, not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7422	62179010	Collar cuffs and the like of cotton, not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7423	62179020	Parts of garments,not knitted or crocheted,Of silk	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7424	62179030	Parts of garments,not knitted or crocheted,Of wool Separately presented removable linings for raincoats and Other,	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7425	62179040	not knitted or crocheted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7426	62179090	Other parts of garments or clothin accessories	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7427	63011000	Electric blankets	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7428	63012000	Blankets (other than electric blankets) and travelling rugs, of wool or fine animal hair	25.0% or Rs. 275 per piece, whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 275 per piece, whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7429	63013000	Blankets (other than electric blankets) and travelling rugs, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7430	63014000	Blankets (other than electric blankets) and travelling rugs, of synthetic fibres	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7431	63019010	Jute blankets including blankets of blended jute	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7432	63019090	Other Blankets and traveling Rugs	25 25	20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7433 7434	63021010 63021090	Bed linen, knitted or crocheted of cotton Bed linen, knitted or crocheted of other textile materials	25	10 10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7435	63022110	Handloom cotton printed bed linen, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 108 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 108 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7436	63022190	Non-handloom cotton printed bed linen, not knitted or crocheted	25.0% or Rs. 108 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 108 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7437	63022200	Printed bed linen, not knitted or crocheted of man made fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7438	63022900	Printed bed linen, not knitted or crocheted of other textiles materials (other than cotton or MMF)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7439	63023100	Unprinted bed linen, not knitted or crocheted of cotton	25.0% or Rs. 96 per kg., whichever is higher	10.0% or Rs. 96 per kg., whichever is higher	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7440	63023200	Unprinted bed linen, not knitted or crocheted of manmade fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7441	63023900	Unprinted bed linen, not knitted or crocheted of other textile materials (other than cotton or MMF)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7442	63024010	Table linen, knitted or crocheted of silk	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7443	63024020	Table linen, knitted or crocheted of wool or fine animal hair	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7444	63024030	Table linen, knitted or crocheted of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7445	63024040	Table linen, knitted or crocheted of man-made fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7446	63024090	Table linen, knitted or crocheted of other textiles materials (other than cotton, silk, wool, fine animal hair, MMF)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7447	63025110	Handloom table linen, not knitted or crocheted of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7448	63025190	Non handloom table linen, not knitted or crocheted of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		I .			1	L	1	L				1		l	

		D 1.0	Standard	F# # B + #00	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7449	63025300	Table linen, not knitted or crocheted of man-made fibres Table linen, not knitted or crocheted of other textiles materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7450	63025900	(other than cotton/MMF)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7451	63026010	Handloom toilet linen and kitchen linen of terry towelling or similar terry fabrics of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7452	63026090	Non-handloom toilet linen and kitchen linen of terry towelling or similar terry fabrics of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7453	63029110	Other handloom toilet linen and kitchen linen of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7454	63029190	Other non-handloom toilet linen and kitchen linen of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7455	63029300	Other toilet linen and kitchen linen of man made fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7456	63029900	Other toilet linen and kitchen linen of other textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7457	63031200	Curtains and interior blinds, knitted or crocheted of synthetic fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7458	63031900	Curtains and interior blinds, knitted or crocheted of other textile materials (Other than synthetic fibre)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7459	63039100	Curtains and interior blinds, not knitted or crocheted of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7460	63039200	Curtains and interior blinds, not knitted or crocheted of synthetic fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7461	63039910	Silk shower curtains, not knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7462	63039990	Other curtains and interior blinds, not knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7463	63041100	Bedspreads, knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7464 7465	63041910 63041920	Bedsheets and bed cover, of cotton Bed spreads of silk	25 25	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7466	63041930	Bedsheets and bed covers of man-made fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7467	63041940	Bedsheets and bed covers of cotton, handloom	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7468	63041990	Other Bedspreads, not knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7469	63042000	Bed nets, of warp knit fabrics specified in Sub-heading Note 1 to this Chapter	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7470	63049110 63049120	Silk belt, knitted or crocheted	25 25	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7471 7472	63049120	Woollen cushion cover, knitted or crocheted Other knitted or crocheted furnishing articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7473	63049211	Handloom Counterpanes, not knitted or crocheted of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7474	63049219	Other than handloom counterpanes, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7475	63049221	Handloom Napkins, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7476	63049229	Napkins other than handloom, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7477	63049231	Handloom Pillow cases and pillow slips , not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7478	63049239	Other than handloom Pillow cases and pillow slips, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7479	63049241	Handloom Table cloth and Table Covers, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7480	63049249	Other than handloom Table cloth and Table Covers, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7481	63049250	Terry towel, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7482	63049260	Towels, other than terry towel, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7483	63049270	Mosquito nets,not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7484	63049281	Handloom Cushion covers, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7485	63049289	Other than handloom cushion covers, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7486	63049291	Other furnishing articles of Handloom, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7487	63049299	Othe than handloom furnishing articles, not knitted or crocheted, of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7488	63049300	Other furnishing articles not knitted or crocheted, of synthetic fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7489	63049910	Silk cushion covers, not knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7490	63049991	Other furnishing articles of silk, Handloom, not knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7491	63049992	Other furnishing articles of wool, Handloom, not knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7492	63049999	Other furnishing articles of other textiles materials (apart from silk and wool), Handloom, not knitted or crocheted	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Cahad	ula of Tariff D	ate Concessi	iono (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7493	63051010	Jute bagging for raw cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7494	63051020	Jute corn (grains) sacks	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7495	63051030	Jute hessian bags	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7496	63051040	Jute sacking bags	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7497	63051050	Jute wool sacks	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7498	63051060	Plastic coated or paper cum polythene lined jute bags and sacks	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7499 7500	63051070 63051080	Paper laminated hessian jute	25 25	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7500	63051080	Jute soil savers Other sacks and bags of jute or of other textile bast fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7502	63052000	Sacks and bags of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7503	63053200	Fleixble intermediate bulk containers of man-made textile fabrics	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7504	63053300	Other sacks and bags, of polyethylene or polypropylene strip or the like	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7505	63053900	Other sacks and bags of man-made textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7506	63059000	Sacks and bags of other textile materials	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7507	63061200	Tarpaulins, awnings and sunblinds of synthetic fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7508	63061910	Jute tarpaulins (including DW tarpaulin)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7509	63061920	Blinds or awnings of coir	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7510	63061930	Venetian or Austrian blinds	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7511	63061990	Other Tarpaulins, awnings and sunblinds	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7512	63062200	Tents of synthetic fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7513	63062910	Tents of jute	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7514	63062990	Tents of other textile materials (other than jute and synthetic fibres)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7515	63063000	Sails	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7516	63064000	Pneumatic mattresses	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7517	63069010	Camping goods of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7518	63069090	Camping goods of other textile materials (other than cotton)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7519	63071010	Floor cloth, dish cloth, dusters and similar cleaning cloths of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7520	63071020	Floor cloths, dish cloths, dusters and similar cleaning cloths of man made fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7521	63071030	Floor cloths, dish cloths, dusters and similar cleaning cloths of Cotton, Handloom	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7522	63071090	Floor-cloths, dish-cloths, dusters and similar cleaning cloths of other textiles materials (other than cotton/MMF)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7523	63072010	Life-jackets and life-vests of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7524	63072090	Life-jackets and life-vests of other textile materials (other than cotton)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7525	63079011	Dress materials hand printed of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7526	63079012	Dress materials hand printed of silk	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7527	63079013	Dress materials, hand printed of man made fibres	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7528	63079019	Dress materials hand printed of other textile materials (other than cotton, silk and MMF)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7529	63079020	Made up articles of cotton	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7530	63079090	Other made up articles of other textile materials (other than cotton)	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7531	63080000	Sets consisting of woven fabric and yarn, whether or not with accessories, for making up into rugs, tapestries, embroidered table cloths or serviettes, or similar textile articles, put up in packings for retail sale	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7532	63090000	Worn clothing and other worn articles	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7533	63101010	Woollen rags, sorted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7534	63101020	Cotton rags, sorted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7535	63101030	Gunny cuttings, sorted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7536	63101090	Other sorted used or new rags, scrap twine, cordage, rope and cables and worn out articles of twine, cordage, rope or cables	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7537	63109010	Woolen rags, not sorted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7538	63109020	Cotton rags, not sorted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7539	63109030	Gunny cuttings, not sorted	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7540	63109040	Synthetic rags, not sorted Other not sorted, used or new rags, scrap twine, cordage, rope	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7541	63109090	and cables and worn out articles of twine, cordage, rope or cables	25	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7542	64011010	Waterproof footwear of rubber incorporating a protective metal toe-cap	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7543	64011090	Waterproof footwear other than of rubber, incorporating a protective metal toe-cap	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7544	64019210	Other waterproof footwear of rubber, covering the ankle but not the knee	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7545	64019290	Other waterproof footwear other than of rubber, covering the ankle but not the knee	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7546	64019910	Other waterproof footwear of rubber	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7547	64019990	Oher waterproof footwear, other than that of rubber	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7548	64021210	Ski-boots, cross-country ski footwear and snowboard boots of rubber	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7549	64021290	Ski-boots, cross-country ski footwear and snowboard boots of plastics	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7550	64021910	Other sports footwear of rubber	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7551	64021990	Other sports footwear of plastics	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7552	64022010	Footwear of rubber with upper straps or thongs assembled to the sole by means of plugs	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7553	64022090	Footwear of plastics with upper straps or thongs assembled to the sole by means of plugs	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7554	64029110	Other footwear covering the ankle of rubber	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7555	64029190	Other footwear covering the ankle of plastics	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7556	64029910	Other footwear with outsoles and uppers of rubber	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7557	64029990	Other, footwear with outer soles and uppers of plastics	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7558	64031200	Ski-boots and cross-country ski footwear and snowboard boots with outer sole of rubber/plastics/leather/composition leather and uppers of leather	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7559	64031910	Sports footwear with outer soles and uppers of leather	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7560	64031920	Sports footwear with outer soles of rubber and uppers of leather	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7561	64031990	Sports footwear with, outer soles of plastics/composition leather and uppers of leather	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7562	64032011	Footwear for men with outer soles of leather and uppers of leather straps across the instep and around the big toe with all leather closed toe	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7563	64032012	Footwear for women with outer soles of leather and uppers of leather straps across the instep and around the big toe with all leather closed toe	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7564	64032013	Footwear for children with outer soles of leather and uppers of leather straps across the instep and around the big toe with all leather closed toe	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7565	64032019	Other footwear with outer soles of leather and uppers of leather straps across the instep and around the big toe with all leather closed toe	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7566	64032021	Footwear for men with outer soles of leather and uppers of leather straps across the instep and around the big toe with all leather open toe	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7567	64032022	Footwear for women with outer soles of leather and uppers of leather straps across the instep and around the big toe with all leather open toe	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7568	64032023	Footwear for children with outer soles of leather and uppers of leather straps across the instep and around the big toe with all leather open toe	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7569	64032029	Other footwear with outer soles of leather and uppers of leather straps across the instep and around the big toe with all leather open toe	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7570	64032030	Footwear with outer soles of leather and uppers of leather straps across the instep and around the big toe of leather soles with embroidered uppers	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7571	64032040	Kolapuri chappals and similar footwear	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7572	64032090	Other Footwear with outer soles of leather and uppers of leather straps across the instep and around the big toe	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7573	64034000	Other footwear with outer sole of rubber/plastics/leather/composition leather and uppers of leather, incorporating a protective metal toe-cap	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7574	64035111	All leather shoes for men, covering the ankle	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7575	64035112	All leather shoes for women, covering the ankle	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7576	64035113	All leather shoes for children, covering the ankle	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7577	64035119	Other all leather shoes, covering the ankle	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7578	64035190	Other than all leather shoes, covering the ankle	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7579	64035910	All leather shoes for men, not covering the ankle	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7580	64035920	All leather shoes for women, not covering the ankle	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7581	64035930	All leather shoes for children, not covering the ankle	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7582	64035990	Other all leather shoes, not covering the ankle	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7583	64039110	Leather boots and other footwear with rubber sole, covering the ankle	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7584	64039120	Leather footwear of plastic ad synthetic sole, covering the ankle	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7585	64039190	Other footwear, covering the ankle	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7586	64039910	Leather sandals with rubber sole	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7587	64039920	Leather sandals with plastic/synthetic sole	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7588	64039990	Other footwear, ith outer sole of rubber/plastics/leather/composition leather and uppers of leather, not covering the ankle	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7589	64041110	Sports footwear with outer soles of rubber and canvas upper	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7590	64041120	Sports footwear with outer soles of rubber and leather cloth uppers	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7591	64041190	Other sports footwear with outer soles of rubber or plastics and textiles uppers	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7592	64041910	Other than sports footwear with outer soles of rubber and canvas upper	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7593	64041920	Other than sports footwear with outer soles of rubber and leather cloth uppers	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7594	64041990	Other than sports footwear with outer soles of rubber or plastics and textiles uppers	35	35	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7595	64042000	Footwear with outer soles of leather or composition leather and uppers of textile materials	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7596	64051000	Other footwear with uppers of leather or composition leather	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7597	64052000	Other footwear with uppers of textile materials	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7598	64059000	Other, Footwear	35	35	TEP over 7 years	30	25	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0
7599	64061010	Embroidered uppers of textile materials of footwear	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
7600	64061020	Leather uppers (prepared) of footwear	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
7601	64061030	Goat lining for footwear	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
7602	64061040	Sheep lining for footwear	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
7603	64061090	Other uppers and parts thereof, other than stiffeners for footwear	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
7604	64062000	Outer soles and heels, of rubber or plastics for footwear	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
7605	64069010	Other parts of footwear of wood	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
7606	64069020	Leather parts of footwear, other than soles and prepared uppers	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
7607	64069030	Leather soles	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
7608	64069040	Gaiters, leggings and similar articles for footwear	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
7609	64069050	Parts of gaiters, leggings and similar articles	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
7610	64069090	Other parts of footwear, removable in-soles, heel cushions and similar articles, gaiters, leggings and similar articles and parts	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
7611	65010010	thereof Hat-forms, hat bodies and hoods of felt , neither blocked to shape nor with made brims, plateaux and manchons of cotton	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7612	65010020	Hat-forms, hat bodies and hoods of felt , neither blocked to shape nor with made brims, plateaux and manchons of wool and	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7613	65010090	fur felt Hat-forms, hat bodies and hoods of felt , neither blocked to shape nor with made brims, plateaux and manchons of other material (other than cotton and wool/fur felt)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7614	65020010	Hat-Shapes Plaited Or Made By Assembling Strips of any material neither blocked to shape not with made brims , nor lined nor trimmed of cotton	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7615	65020020	Hat-Shapes Plaited Or Made By Assembling Strips of any material neither blocked to shape not with made brims , nor lined nor trimmed of wool	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7616	65020090	Hat-Shapes Plaited Or Made By Assembling Strips of any material neither blocked to shape not with made brims , nor lined nor trimmed of other material (other than cotton or wool)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7617	65040000	Hats and other headgear, plaited or made by assembling strips of any materials, whether or not lined or trimmed.	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7618	65050010	Hair-nets	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7619	65050090	Other Hats and other headgear, knitted or crocheted, or made up from lace, felt or other textile fabric, in the piece	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7620	65061010	Speed glass welding helmets or other helmets meant for industrial use	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	1	1		l .		L		1			L			L	

Mark Mark	01.21	110.0.0	Descrit of	Standard	F#4: D : 00	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
1962 1962			·								Year 5	Year 6	Year 7			
March Marc	7621	65061090		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
No. No.	7622	65069100	plastics	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
No. No.	7623	65069900	maerials (other than rubber or of plastics)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
\$\frac{900}{200} \$\frac{900}{200} \$\frac{900}{200} interval and part producted to the part of the par	7624	65070000			*		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Page							-									
Management Man							,								,	
Property Property						1										
6500910													<u> </u>			
Part Part																
Section Sect	7630	66039010		10	10	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Processor Proc							0	0		0	0	0		0	0	0
No. 1971-1964 Post 7632	67010010	Feather dusters	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fig. Fig.	7633	67010090		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Angle Process Proces	7634	67021010	Decorative plants of plastics	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
100 100	7635	67021090		20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Frozensia Froz	7636	67029010		20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Force Forc	7637	67029090	Other artificial flowers, foliage and fruits and parts and articles	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	7638	67030010	Human hair, dressed thinned, bleached or otherwise worked	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fig. Fortisty Hair mets of symthetic toxible materials 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7639	67030020		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Factor F							_	_		0	_	-	-	-	0	_
Symbolic baseline state instantarials	7641	67041910		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fight Figh			synthetic textile materials				-	-								
False beards, systerove, eyelsahes, switches and the like of burnan hair articles of human hair articles whether arti							·	·	·	·	•	·	·		·	Ů
Fig. Fig.	7644	67042020		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	7645	67042090	human hair; articles of human hair nes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Tiles, cubes and similar articles, whether or not rectangular (including square), the largest surface area of which is capable of price peckaged in a square the side of which is capable of which is capable of which is capable of which is less than 7 cm.; artificially coloured granules, chippings and powder 7649 68022110 Marble biocks/files, simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even 7650 68022120 Marble monumental block, simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even 7651 68022190 Other Marble, travertine and alabaster, simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even 7652 68022310 Granite biocks/files, simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even 7653 68022390 Other Granite monumental or building stone (apart from block/files), simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 7654 68022900 Other monumental or building stone (apart from block/files), simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 7655 68029100 Marble, travertine and alabaster, other than those simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 7656 68022900 Marble, travertine and alabaster, other than those simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 7656 68022900 Marble, travertine and alabaster, other than those simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 7657 6802900 Marble, travertine and alabaster, other than those simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 7658 7659 6802900 Marble, travertine and alabaster, other than those simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 7659 6802900 Marble, travertine and alabaster, other than those simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 7650 6802900 Marble, travertine and alabaster, other than those simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 7651 6802900 Marble, travertine and alabaster, other than those simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 7652 6802900 Marble, travertine and alabaster, other than those simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 7653 6802900 Marble, travertine and alabaster, other than those simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface	7646	67049000		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Februaria Febr	7647	68010000	Sets, curbstones and flagstones, of natural stone (except slate).	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Selection Surface Su	7648	68021000	(including square), the largest surface area of which is capable of being enclosed in a square the side of which is less than 7	40	40	TEP over 5 years	32	24	16	8	0	0	0	0	0	0
Secondary Surface' Surface 7649	68022110		40	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	
A flat or even surface 40 40 40 TR 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	7650	68022120		40	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
Trace Granite blocks/files, simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 40 10 Trace 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	7651	68022190	Other Marble, travertine and alabaster, simply cut or sawn, with	40	40	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
TR State Transfer Transfe	7652	68022310	Granite blocks/tiles, simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even	40	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
The standard Selection Simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface 40	7653	68022390	Other Granite monumental or building stone (apart from	40	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
TR TR TR TR TR TR TR TR	7654	68022900	simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface	40	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7656 68029200 with a flat or even surface 40 40 1R 36 32 28 24 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	7655	68029100		40	40	TR	36	32	28	24	20	20	20	20	20	20
7657 68029300 Granite, other than those simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even 40 10 TP 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	7656	68029200	Other calcareous stone, other than those simply cut or sawn,	40	40	TR	36	32	28	24	20	20	20	20	20	20
	7657	68029300		40	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
31. NO.	no o code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (76)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7658	68029900	Other stone, other than those simply cut or sawn, with a flat or even surface	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7659	68030000	Worked slate and articles of slate or of agglomerated slate	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7660	68041000	Millstones and grindstones for milling, grinding or pulping	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7661	68042110	Diamond impregnated wheels of agglomerated synthetic or natural diamonds	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7662	68042190	Other millstones, grindstones, grinding wheels and the like of agglomerated synthetic or natural diamond	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7663	68042210	Grinding wheels of synthetic abrasive grains	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7664	68042220	Grinding wheels, of other agglomerated abrasives or of ceramics	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7665	68042290	Other millstones, grindstones, grinding wheels and the like of agglomerated abrasives or of ceramics	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7666	68042310	Grinding wheels made of natural stone	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7667	68042390	Other millstones, grindstones, grinding wheels and the like of natural stone	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7668	68043010	Polishing stones	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7669	68043020	Hand sharpening stones	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7670	68051010	Abrasive cloths on a base of woven textile fabric only Other natural or abrasive power or grain on a base of woven	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7671	68051090	Other natural or abrasive power or grain on a base of woven textile fabric only	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7672	68052010 68052020	Emery or corundum coated paper	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7673 7674	68052020	Flint coated paper	10	10	TEI		-	0		0	0	_	0	0	0
		Glass or sand coated paper Other (other than emery/corundum/glass/sand coated) abrasive				0	0	0	0		0	0	0	-	
7675	68052040	paper	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7676	68052090	Other natural or artificial abrasive powder or grain on a base of paper or paperboard only	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7677	68053000	On natural or artificial abrasive powder or grain on a base of other materials	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7678	68061000	Slag wool, rock wool and similar mineral wools (including intermixtures thereof) in bulk, sheets or rolls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7679	68062000	Exfoliated vermiculite, expanded clays, foamed slag and similar expanded mineral materials (including intermixtures thereof)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7680	68069000	Other mixtures and articles of heat insulating, sound insulating or sound absorbing mineral materials	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7681	68071010	Tarfelt roofing in rolls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7682	68071090	Other articles of asphalt or of similar materials in rolls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7683	68079010	Tarfelt roofing, not in rolls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7684	68079090	Other Articles of asphalt or of similar material, not in rolls Panels, boards, tiles, blocks and similar articles of vegetable	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7685	68080000	fibre, of straw or of shavings, chips, particles, sawdust or other waste, of wood, agglomerated with cement, plaster or other mineral binders	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7686	68091100	Boards, sheets, panels, tiles and similar articles of plaster not ornamented, faced or reinforced with paper or paperboard only	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7687	68091900	Other Boards, sheets, panels, tiles and similar articles of plaster, not ornamented	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7688	68099000	Other articles of plasters or of compositions based on plaster	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7689	68101110	Cement bricks	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7690	68101190	Other building blocks and bricks of cement, concrete or artifical stone	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7691	68101910	Cement tiles for mosaic	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7692	68101990	Other tiles, flagstones, bricks and similar articles of cement, concrete or artifical stone	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7693	68109100	Prefabricated structural components for building or civil engineering of cement, concrete or artificial stone	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7694	68109910	Concrete boulder	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7695	68109990	Other articles of cement or concrete or artificial stone, whether or not reinforced	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7696	68114010	Containing asbestos: Asbestos cement sheets	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7697	68114020	Asbestos cement tiles	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7698	68114090	Other article containing asbestos	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
		Corrugated sheets not containing asbestos (containing cellulose	10	10	TR	9	8	7	1		1	5			5

Property Property	0 68118200	Other sheets,panels,tiles and similar articles, not containing		Effective Rate (%)		Vear 1	Voor 2	Voor 3					Year 8	V .	,
100 101 102 102 103 103 104 105							I Cai Z	I cai J	I Cal T	I cai J	i cai o	rear /	rear 8	Year 9	Year 10
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	1 68118910	asbestos (containing cellulose fibre-cement or the like)	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
Process Selection Process Pr			10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
Company Comp	2 68118990	containing asbestos (containing cellulose fibre-cement or the	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
1776 6812910 Sabetoics of management carbonome 10 10 17R 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	3 68128000	Fibres/ mixtures and articles of crocidolite	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
Separation Sep															
Milhoard of Inforcianed absentos filter, mixtures with a basis of all assential and magnesium controlated assential and magnesium controlated assential and magnesium controlated assential and magnesium controlated assential and magnesium controlated assential and magnesium controlated assential and magnesium controlated assential and magnesium controlated assential and magnesium controlated assential and magnesium controlated assential asse		asbestos & magnesium carbonate				_	-	•	-	-			5	5	5
## 2016 Self-EXCV Self-EXCV Self-EXC 5 68129211		10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5	
17708		asbestos and magnesium carbonate					-		·				5	5	5
1770							,		·				5 5	5 5	5 5
1771 68129912 Abelsots packing priors packing priors packing priors packing priors 10 10 TR 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5													5	5	5
7711 68129921 Abbestos packing jords 10 10 TR 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5													5	5	5
Other fabricated abbestos firees, mixtures with a basis of selection abbestos and magnesium carbonate; 10 10 TR 9 8 7 6 5 5 5								7					5	5	5
27713 68129990 asbestos or basis of asbestos and magnesium carbonate; 10 10 TR 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5	2 68129922		10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
T714	3 68129990	asbestos or basis of asbestos and magnesium carbonate;	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
Fig.	4 68132010		15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
The			15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
R8138900 brakes, or clutiches and the like, of other mineral susthances or cellulose, whether or not combined with textile materials 15	6 68138100		15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
T719	7 68138900	brakes, or clutches and the like, of other mineral susbtances or	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
T719	8 68141010	Cut mica condenser films or plates	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7720 68141030 Washers and discs of worked including agglomerated or reconstituted mica 10 10 TEI 0		Sheets and strips of worked including agglomerated or	10						0	0			0	0	0
10	0 68141030	Washers and discs of worked including agglomerated or	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7723 68149020 Silvered mica, capacitor plates/silvered mica plates 10 10 TEI 0			10	10		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7724 68149030 Micanite and all sorts of built up mica 10 10 TEI 0													0	0	0
7725 68149040 Mica paper/reconstituted mica paper 10 10 TEI 0 <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td></td<>									-				0	0	0
7726 68149050 Moulded glass bonded/glass bonded mica 10 10 TEI 0													0	0	0
T727 68149060 Mica bricks 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0													0	0	0
T728													0	0	0
7728 68149090 and reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support of paper, paperboard or other materials 10 10 TEI 0	7 68149060		10	10	IEI	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	0	0	0
7730 68151020 Non-electrical articles of graphite 10 10 TEI 0 <td< td=""><td>8 68149090</td><td>and reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support of paper,</td><td>10</td><td>10</td><td>TEI</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td></td<>	8 68149090	and reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support of paper,	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7731 68151090 graphite) Other Non-electrical articles of other carbon (other than graphite) 10 10 TEI 0						-			-	_	-		0	0	0
7/31 68151090 graphite) graphite 10 10 1EI 0 <	0 68151020		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7733 68159100 Articles containing magnesite, dolomite or chromite 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		graphite)				-			·				0	0	0
						-							0	0	0
7734 68159910 Bricks and tiles of fly ash 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0													0	0	0
Sanitary wares, kitchen wares and other made un articles of fly	Ĭ	Sanitary wares, kitchen wares and other made up articles of fly				·							0	0	0
	6 68159990		10	10	TFI	n	0	0	n	0	n	n	0	0	0
Bricks of siliceous fossil meaks (ev. kieselpuhr trinolite or		Bricks of siliceous fossil meals (ex: kieselguhr, tripolite or											0	0	0
7738 69010020 Blocks of siliceous fossil meals (ex: kieselguhr, tripolite or diatomite) 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8 69010020		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7739 69010030 Tiles of siliceous fossil meals (ex: kieselguhr, tripolite or diatomite) 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9 69010030		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
siliceous fossil meals (ex: kieseiguhr, tripolite or diatomite)	0 69010090	siliceous fossil meals (ex: kieselguhr, tripolite or diatomite)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
their oxide compounds	1 69021010	their oxide compounds	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7742 69021020 Chrome magnesite bricks , with > 50% wt of Mg, Ca or Cr in their oxide compounds 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	2 69021020		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

· · ·			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7743	69021030	Magnesite chrome bricks and shapes, with > 50% wt of Mg, Ca or Cr in their oxide compounds	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7744	69021040	Bricks and shapes, magnesia carbon,with > 50% wt of Mg, Ca or Cr in their oxide compounds	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7745	69021050	Direct bonded basic bricks and shapes, with > 50% wt of Mg, Ca or Cr in their oxide compounds	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7746	69021090	Other refractory bricks, blocks, tiles and similar refractory ceramic constructional goods containing by weight, singly or together, more than 50% of the elements Mg, Ca or Cr, expressed as MgO, CaO or Cr2 O3	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7747	69022010	Silica Bricks and shapes, > 50% weight of alumina, silica or a mixture of the compound of these products	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7748	69022020	High alumina bricks and shapes, > 50% weight of alumina, silica or a mixture of the compound of these products	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7749	69022030	Bricks and shapes, alumina carbon, > 50% weight of alumina, silica or a mixture of the compound of these products	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7750	69022040	Silicon Carbide bricks and shapes, > 50% weight of alumina, silica or a mixture of the compound of these products	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7751	69022050	Mullite bricks, > 50% weight of alumina, silica or a mixture of the compound of these products	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7752	69022090	Other refractory bricks, blocks, tiles and similar refractory ceramic constructional goods containing by weight more than 50% of alumina (Al2 O3), of silica (SiO2)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7753	69029010	Fire Clay bricks and shapes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7754	69029020	Graphite carbon bricks and shapes	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7755	69029030	Vermiculate insulation bricks	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7756 7757	69029040	Clay graphite stopper heads Other Refractory bricks, blocks, tiles and similar refractory ceramic constructional goods, other thatn those of siliceous fossil meals or similar siliceous earths	10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7758	69031010	Magnesia carbon bricks, shapes and graphetised alumina, >50% weight of graphite or other carbon or a mixture of these products	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7759	69031090	Other refractory ceramic goods containing by weight more than 50% of graphite or other carbon or of a mixture of these products	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7760	69032010	Silicon carbide crucibles, >50% weight of graphite or other carbon or a mixture of these products	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7761	69032090	Other refractory ceramic goods containing by weight more than 50% of alumina (Al2 O3) or of a mixture or compound of alumina and of silica (SiO2)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7762	69039010	Zircon/zircon-mullite refractories	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7763	69039020	Basalt tiles	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7764 7765	69039030 69039040	Ceramic fibres Monolithics/castables (fire-clay, basic, silica, high alumina, insulating)	10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7766	69039090	Other refractory ceramic goods, other than those of siliceous fossil meals or of similar siliceous earth	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7767	69041000	Ceramic building bricks	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7768	69049000	Ceramic flooring blocks, support or filler ties and the like	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7769	69051000	Roofing tiles of ceramics	15	15	TR	13.5	12	10.5	9	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
7770	69059000	Chimney-ports, cowls, chimney linerss, architectural ornaments and other ceramic constructional goods	15	15	TR	13.5	12	10.5	9	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
7771	69060000	Ceramic pipes, conduits, guttering and pipe fittings	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7772	69072100	Ceramic flags and paving, hearth or wall tiles (other than mosiac cubes and finishing ceramics) of a water absorption coefficient by weight not exceeding 0.5%	15	15	TEP over 10 years	13.5	12	10.5	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0
7773	69072200	Ceramic flags and paving, hearth or wall tiles (other than mosiac cubes and finishing ceramics) of a water absorption coefficient by weight exceeding 0.5% but not exceeding 10%	15	15	TEP over 10 years	13.5	12	10.5	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0
7774	69072300	Ceramic flags and paving, hearth or wall tiles (other than mosiac cubes and finishing ceramics) of a water absorption coefficient by weight exceeding 10%	15	15	TEP over 10 years	13.5	12	10.5	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0
7775	69073010	Mosaic cubes and the like, other than finsihing ceramics (HS 690740)	15	15	TEP over 10 years	13.5	12	10.5	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7776	69074010	Finishing ceramics	15	15	TEP over 10 years	13.5	12	10.5	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0
7777	69091100	Ceramic wares for laboratory, chemical or other technical issues of porcelain or china	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7778	69091200	Ceramic wares for laboratory, chemical or other technical issues having a hardness equivalent to 9 or more on the Mohs scale	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7779	69091910	Ceramic filter candle	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7780	69091990	Other ceramic wares for laboratory, chemical or other technical issues	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7781	69099000	Ceramic pots, jars and similar articles of a kind used for the conveyance and packing of goods	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7782	69101000	Cermaic sinks, wash basins, wash basin pedestals, baths, bidets, water closet pans, flushing cisterns, urinals and similar sanitary fixtures of porcelain or china	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
7783	69109000	Cermaic sinks, wash basins, wash basin pedestals, baths, bidets, water closet pans, flushing cisterns, urinals and similar sanitary fixtures of other material (apart from porcelain or china)	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7784	69111011	Tableware of bone china and soft porcelain	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
7785	69111019	Tableware of other porcelain or china (other than bone china and soft porcelain)	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
7786	69111021	Kitchenware of bone china and soft porcelain	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
7787	69111029	Kitchenware of other porcelain or china (other than bone china and soft porcelain)	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
7788	69119010	Toilet articles of porcelain or china	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7789	69119020	Water filters of a capacity not exceeding 40 Litres of porcelain or china	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
7790	69119090	Other houshold articles of porcelain or china	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
7791	69120010	Ceramic tableware	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
7792	69120020	Ceramic kitchenware	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
7793 7794	69120030 69120040	Ceramic toilet articles, other than porcelain or china Cermaic clay articles	10 20	10 20	TR TR	9 18	8 16	7 14	6 12	5 10	5 10	5 10	5 10	5 10	5 10
7795	69120090	Other ceramic household articles, other than porcelain or china	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
7796	69131000	Of porcelain or china	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
7797	69139000	Other Statuettes and other ornamental ceramic	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
7798	69141000	Statuettes and other ornamental ceramic articles of porcelain or china	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
7799	69149000	Statuettes and other ornamental ceramic articles, other than of porcelain or china	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
7800	70010010	Cullet and other waste and scrap of glass	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7801	70010020	`Enamel' glass in the mass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7802	70010090	Other glass in the mass (other than enamel glass)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7803	70021000	Glass in balls, unworked	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7804	70022010	Enamel glass rods, unworked	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7805	70022090	Other glass rods (other than enamel), unworked	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7806	70023100	Glass tubes of fused quartz or other fused silica, unworked	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7807	70023200	Glass tubes of other glass having a linear coefficient of expansion not exceeding 5 x 10-6 per Kelvin within a temperature range of 00C to 3000C, unworked	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7808	70023900	Other glass in tubes, unworked	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7809	70031210	Tinted coloured throughout the mass, opacified, flashed or having an asborbent, reflecting or non-reflecting layer of non wired sheets of cast glass and rolled glass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7810	70031290	Non-tinted coloured throughout the mass, opacified, flashed or having an asborbent, reflecting or non-reflecting layer of non wired sheets of cast glass and rolled glass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7811	70031910	Other tinted non wired sheets of cast glass and rolled glass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7812	70031990	Other non-tinted non wired sheets of cast glass and rolled glass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7813	70032010	Tinted wired sheets of cast glass and rolled glass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7814	70032090	Non-tinted wired sheets of cast glass and rolled glass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7815	70033010 70033090	Tinted profiles of cast glass and rolled glass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7816	70033090	Non tinted profiles of cast glass and rolled glass Tinted window glass coloured throughout the mass, opacified,	10	10	TEI	0	0	U	0	U	0	1 0	0	0	U
7817	70042011	flashed or having an asborbent, reflecting or non-reflecting layer of drawn and blown window glass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		or drawn and blown window glass													

				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
1905 1905	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	7818	70042019	opacified, flashed or having an asborbent, reflecting or non-	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
100 100	7819	70042091	opacified, flashed or having an asborbent, reflecting or non-	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Processor Proc	7820	70042099	mass, opacified, flashed or having an asborbent, reflecting or	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Average Second	7821	70049011		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Part	7822	70049019		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
100 100	7823	70049091		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Production Pro	7824	70049099		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7005 7005	7825	70051010	Tinted, non wired glass, having an absorbent, reflecting or non- reflecting layer, of float glass and surface ground or polished	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
7052219 Tools To	7826	70051090	non-reflecting layer, of float glass and surface ground or	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
70022199 mass, quadriced, flashed or morely surface ground, of local glass and surface ground or profession face in heels 10 10 TEP over 10 years 9 8 7 6 5 4 3 2 1 10 7 1 10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	7827	70052110	opacified, flashed or merely surface ground, of float glass and	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
Non-Finish of plass in sheets 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	7828	70052190	mass, opacified, flashed or merely surface ground, of float glass	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
70052999 70052999 70052990	7829	70052910		10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
Tried varied glass, of float glass and surface ground or polahed glass in sheets glass in sheets	7830	70052990	Non-tinted, other non wired glass, of float glass and surface	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
Non-limed, where glass, of fixed glass and surface ground or polished glass in sheets 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	7831	70053010	Tinted,wired glass, of float glass and surface ground or polished	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Tassa To000000 Class of heading 7003, 7004 or 7005, bent, edge-worked, one graved, clified, carriangle of or otherwise worked, but not framed 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7832	70053090	Non-tinted,wired glass, of float glass and surface ground or	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	7833	70060000	engraved, drilled, enameled or otherwise worked, but not framed	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
TR Page Pa			for incorporation in vehicles, aircraft, spacecraft or vessels							•	-		_			
100 100	7835	70071900	Other, toughened (tempered) safety glass	15	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10072199	7836	70072110	incorporation in vehicles, aircraft, spacecraft or vessels	15	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7089010 Glazed glass, double walled insulating units 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			incorporation in vehicles, aircraft, spacecraft or vessel				-	_		6		-			5	
R840 70080020 Glazed glass, multiple walled insulating units 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0															Ū	
70080090 Other Multiple-walled insulating units of glass 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0															-	
7842 70091010 Prismatic rear view mirror for vehicles 15 15 15 TR 13.5 12 10.5 9 7.5																
TR TR TR TR TR TR TR TR													Ü	,	v	,
7845 70099200 Other framed glass mirrors 15 15 15 EXC EX																
7845 70099200 Other framed glass mirrors 15 15 15 EXC EX	7844	70099100	Other unframed glass mirrors	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7846 70101000 Ampoules of glass 10 10 TEI 0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>EXC</td><td></td><td>EXC</td><td></td><td></td><td>EXC</td><td>EXC</td><td></td></t<>									EXC		EXC			EXC	EXC	
7847 70102000 Stoppers, lids and other closures of glas 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
7848 70109000 containers of glass, of a kind used for conveyance of goods; preserving jars of glass 10 10 TEI 0			Stoppers, lids and other closures of glas								0		0		0	0
7849 70111010 Glass envelopes for fluorescent lamps 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 7850 70111020 Glass envelopes for filament lamps 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 7851 70111090 Other glass envelopes, open, and glass parts therof without 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7848	70109000	containers of glass, of a kind used for conveyance of goods;	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7850 70111020 Glass envelopes for filament lamps 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7849	70111010		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
			Glass envelopes for filament lamps	10			0	0	0	0	0		0	0	0	0
	7851	70111090		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11	11000	5	Standard	Fr: D (0)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7852	70112000	Glass envelopes open, and glass parts therof without fittings, forcathode-ray tubes	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
7853	70119010	Glass envelopes open, and glass parts therof without fittings, for electronic valves	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7854	70119090	Other glass envelopes open, and glass parts therof without fittings for like electrical and electronic products	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7855	70131000	Glassware of glass-ceramics of a kind used for table, kitchen, toilet, office, indoor decoration or similar puposes	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7856	70132200	Stemware drinking glasses of lead crystal, other than of glass ceramics	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7857	70132800	Other stemware drinking glasses, other than of glass ceramics:	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7858	70133300	Other drinking glasses of lead crystal, other than of glass ceramics	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7859	70133700	Other drinking glasses, other than of lead crystal and glass ceramics	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7860	70134100	Glassware of lead crystal of a kind used for table (other than drinking glasses) or kitchen purposes, other than or glass ceramics:	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7861	70134200	Glassware of glass having a linear coefficient of expansion not exceeding 5 x 10-6 per Kelvin within a temperature range of 0 C to 300 C, of a kind used for table (other than drinking glasses) or kitchen purpose, other th	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7862	70134900	Other glassware of lead crystal of a kind used for table (other than drinking glasses) or kitchen purposes, other than or glass ceramics:	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
7863	70139100	Other glassware of lead crystal	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7864	70139900	Other glassware of a kind used for table, kitchen, toilet, office, indoor decoration or similar purposes	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7865	70140010	Signalling glassware of glass, other than clock/watch/spectacle glasses (HS 7015), not optically worked	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7866	70140020	Optical elements of glass, other than clock/watch/spectacle glasses (HS 7015), not optically worked	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7867	70151010	Ophthalmic rough blanks for corrective spectacles	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7868 7869	70151020 70151090	Flint button glasses for corrective spectacles Other Glasses for corrective spectacles	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7870	70151090	Clock and watch glasses and similar glasses, curved, bent, hollowed and the like, glass spheres and segments of spheres for the manufacture of such glasses	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7871	70159020	Glass for sun glasses	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7872	70159090	Other glasses for non corrective spectacles, hollow glass spheres and their segments for the manufacture of such glasses	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7873	70161000	Glass cubes and other glass smallwares, whether or not on a backing, for mosaics or similar decorative purposes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7874	70169000	Other Paving blocks, slabs, bricks, squares, tiles and other articles of pressed or moulded glass, of a kind used for building or construction purposes; Leaded lights and the like; Multicellular or foam glass in blocks, panels, plates, shells or similar forms.	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7875	70171000	Laboratory, Hygienic or pharmaceutical glassware of fused quartz or other fused silica	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7876	70172000	Laboratory, Hygienic or pharmaceutical glassware of other glass having a linear coefficient of expansion not exceeding 5 x 10-6 per Kelvin within a temperature range of 00C to 3000C	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7877	70179010	Graduated or calibrated laboratory glassware	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7878 7879	70179020 70179030	Pharmaceutical glassware	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7879 7880	70179030	Hygienic glassware Other Laboratory, Hygienic or pharmaceutical glassware, whether or not graduated or calibrated	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7881	70181010	Bangles	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7882	70181020	Glass Beads	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7883	70181090	Other, imitation pearls, imitation precious or semi-precious	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7884	70182000	stones and similar glass smallwares Glass microspheres not exceeding 1 mm in diameter	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7 004	10102000	Olado microspheres not exceeding 1 min in diameter	10	10	161	U			v	. J		U	U		

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7885	70189010	Glass Statues	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7886	70189090	Glass eyes other than prosthetic articles; Statuettes and other ornaments of lamp worked glass, other than imitation jewellery.	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7887	70191100	Chopped strands of glass, of a length of not more than 50 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7888	70191200	Rovings of glass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7889	70191900	Slivers and yarn of glass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7890 7891	70193100 70193200	Mats of glass This phasts (vailes) of glass	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Thin sheets (voiles) of glass Other webs, mattresses, boards and similar non-woven													
7892 7893	70193900 70194000	Products of glass Woven fabrics of rovings	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7894	70194000	Woven fabrics of rovings Woven fabrics of glass of a width not exceeding 30 cm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7895	70195200	Woven fabrics of glass of a width exceeding 30 cm, plain weave, weighing less than 250 g/sq. metre, of filaments measuring per single yarn not more than 136 tex	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7896	70195900	Other woven fabrics of glass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7897	70199010	Glass wool/glass fibre	10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7898 7899	70199090 70200011	Other Glass fibres and articles thereof Globes for lamps and lanterns	10 10	10 10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7900	70200011	Founts for kerosene wick lamps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7901	70200012	Other, Glass shells, glass globes and glass founts	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7902	70200021	Glass chimneys for lamps and lanterns	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7903	70200029	Other glass chimneys (other than for lamps and lanterns)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7904	70200090	Other articles of glass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7905	71011010	Unworked natural pearls	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7906	71011020	Worked natural pearls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7907	71012100	Unworked cultured pearls	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7908	71012200	Worked cultured pearls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7909	71021000	Unsorted diamonds, whether or not worked, but not mounted or set	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7910	71022110	Sorted industrial diamonds, unworked or simply sawn, cleaved or bruted	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7911	71022120	Unsorted industrial diamonds, unworked or simply sawn, cleaved or bruted	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7912	71022910	Crushed industrial diamonds	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7913	71022990	Other industrial diamonds, not crushed	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7914	71023100	Unworked or simply sawn, cleaved or bruted non-industrial diamonds	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7915	71023910	Diamond (other than industrial diamond), cut or otherwise worked but not mounted or set	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7916	71023990	Other non-industrial diamonds	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7917	71031031	Emerald, unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7918	71031032	Yellow/golden/pink/red/green beryl, unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7919	71031033	Chrysoberyl (including chrysoberyl cat's eye), unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7920	71031034	Alexandrite (including alexandrite cat's eye), unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7921	71031039	Other precious and semi-precious stones of "Beryl" and "Chrysoberyl" mineralogical species, unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7922	71031041	Ruby unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7923 7924	71031042 71031043	Sapphire unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10 10	0.5 0.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7924	71031043	Moonstone unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped Other Precious or semi-precious stones of "Corundum" and "Feldspar" mineralogical species, unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7926	71031051	Garnet unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7927	71031051	Lapis-lazuli unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7928	71031059	Other Precious or semi-precious stones of "Garnet" and "Lazurite" mineralogical species, unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7929	71031061	Prehnite unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7930	71031062	Agate unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7931 7932	71031063 71031064	Aventurine unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped Chalcedony unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10 10	0.5 0.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1932	7 103 1064	Charcedony unworked or simply sawn or roughly snaped	10	U.5	I IEI	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U

SI. No.	HC 0 Codo	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
51. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7933	71031069	Other Precious or semi-precious stones of "Prehnite" and "Quartz" mineralogical species, unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7934	71031071	Tourmaline unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7935	71031072	Tanzanite unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped Other Precious or semi-precious stones of "Torumaline" and	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7936	71031079	"Zoisite" mineralogical species	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7937	71031090	Other unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped precious and semi precious stones, unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7938	71039110	Ruby otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7939	71039120	Sapphire otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7940	71039130	Emeralds otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7941	71039911	Yellow/golden/pink/red/green beryl otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7942	71039912	Chrysoberyl (including chrysoberyl cat's eye) otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7943	71039913	Alexandrite (including alexandrite cat's eye) otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7944	71039919	Other Precious or semi-precious stones of "Beryl" and "Chrysoberyl" mineralogical species otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7945	71039921	Moonstone otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7946	71039929	Other precious or semi-precious stones of "Corundum" and "Feldspar" mineralogical species, other than "Ruby" and "Sapphire", otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7947	71039931	Garnet otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7948	71039932	Lapis-lazuli otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7949	71039939	Other Precious or semi-precious stones of "Garnet" and "Lazurite" mineralogical species otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7950	71039941	Prehnite otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7951	71039942	Agate otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7952	71039943	Aventurine otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7953	71039944	Chalcedony otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7954	71039949	Other Precious or semi-precious stones of "Prehnite" and "Quartz" mineralogical species, otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7955	71039951	Tourmaline otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7956	71039952	Tanzanite otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7957	71039959	Precious or semi-precious stones of "Tourmaline" and "Zoisite" mineralogical species, otherwise worked	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7958	71039990	Other Precious stone and semi precious stone	10	7.5	TEP over 10 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	4	3	2	1	0
7959	71041000	Piezo-electric quartz	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
7960	71042010	Laboratory-created or laboratory grown or manmade or cultured or synthetic diamonds, unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7961	71042090	Other unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped synthetic or reconstructed precious or semi-precious stones	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7962	71049010	Laboratory-created or laboratory grown or manmade or cultured or synthetic diamonds, otherwise worked	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7963	71049090	Other Laboratory-created or laboratory grown or manmade or cultured or synthetic diamonds, otherwise worked	15	15	TEP over 10 years	13.5	12	10.5	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0
7964	71051000	Dust and powder of diamonds,	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
7965	71059000	Other (other than diamonds) dust and powder of natural and synthetic precious and semi precious stone	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
7966	71061000	Silver powder	12.5	10	TEP over 10 years	9.5	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	0
	•				•					•		•	•	•	

<u></u>			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7967	71069110	Unwrought grains of silver	12.5	10	TEP over 10 years	9.5	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	0
7968	71069190	Other Unwrought Silver	12.5	10	TEP over 10 years	9.5	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	0
7969	71069210	Sheets, plates, strips, tubes and pipes of silver (including silver plated with gold or platinum)	12.5	10	TEP over 10 years	9.5	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	0
7970	71069220	Bars of silver (including silver plated with gold or platinum)	12.5	10	TEP over 10 years	9.5	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	0
7971	71069290	Other Semi-manufactured forms of silver (including silver plated with gold or platinum)	12.5	10	TEP over 10 years	9.5	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	0
7972	71070000	Base metals clad with silver, not further worked than semi- manufactured	12.5	10	TEP over 10 years	9.5	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	0
7973	71081100	Non monetary gold powder	12.5	10	TR (Tariff concession/relief of 1% in absolute percentage terms, TRQ of 200 tons phased in 5 years)										
7974	71081200	Other unwrought forms of non-monetary gold	12.5	10	TR (Tariff concession/relief of 1% in absolute percentage terms, TRQ of 200 tons phased in 5 years)	1% absolute duty reduction over the applied rate (TRQ of 120 tonnes)	1% absolute duty reduction over the applied rate (TRQ of 140 tonnes)	1% absolute duty reduction over the applied rate (TRQ of 160 tonnes)	1% absolute duty reduction over the applied rate (TRQ of 180 tonnes)	1% absolute duty reduction over the applied rate (TRQ of 200 tonnes)					
7975	71081300	Other semi- manufactured forms of non-monetary gold	12.5	10	TR (Tariff concession/relief of 1% in absolute percentage terms, TRQ of 200 tons phased in 5 years)										
7976	71082000	Monetary gold	12.5	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7977	71090000	Base metals or silver, clad with gold, not further worked than semi-manufactured	12.5	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
7978	71101110	Unwrought platinum	12.5	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
7979	71101120	Platinum in powder form	12.5	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
7980	71101900	Other semi-manufactured forms of platinum	12.5	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
7981	71102100	Unwrought or in powder form of palladium	12.5	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
7982	71102900	Other (other than unwrought and powder) forms of palladium	12.5	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5 9.5	7.5	5 5	2.5 2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
7983	71103100	Unwrought or in powder form of rhodium	12.5	10	TEP over 5 years		7.5				0		-	0	0
7984	71103900	Other (other than unwrought and powder) forms of rhodium	12.5	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
7985	71104100	Unwrought or in powder form of iridium,osmium and ruthenium Other (other than unwrought or powder) forms of iridium,	12.5	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
7986	71104900	osmium and ruthenium	12.5	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
7987	71110000	Base metals, silver or gold, clad with platinum, not further worked than semi-manufactured	12.5	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
7988	71123000	Ash containing precious metal or precious metal compounds	12.5	12.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7989	71129100	Other waste and scrap of gold, including metal clad with gold but excluding sweepings containing other precious metals	12.5	12.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7990	71129200	Other waste and scrap of platinum, including metal clad with platinum but excluding sweepings containing other precious metals	12.5	12.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7991	71129910	Other waste and scrap of silver, including metal clad with silver but excluding sweepings containg other precious metals	12.5	12.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7992	71129920	Sweepings containing gold or silver	12.5	12.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7993	71129990	Other waste and scrap of precious metal or of metal clad with precious metal; Other waste and scrap containing precious metal or precious metal compounds of a kind principally used for the metal	12.5	12.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7994	71131110	Jewellery with filigree work of silver, whether or not plated or	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7995	71131120	clad with other precious metal Silver Jewellery with gems	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
1 333	11131120	Oliver Jewellery With gerns	20	20	EVC	EVC	EVC	EVC	EVC	EAU	EVC	EVC	EVC	EVC	EVC

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7996	71131130	Other articles of Jewellery of metal clad with precious metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7997	71131190	Parts of metal clad with precious metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
7998	71131910	Articles of jewellery of gold, unstudded	20	20	TR (TRQ of 2.5 tonnes)										
7999	71131920	Articles of jewellery of gold, set with pearls	20	20	TR (TRQ of 2.5 tonnes)	19 (TRQ		17 (TRQ of	16 (TRQ	15 (TRQ					
8000	71131930	Articles of jewellery of gold set with diamonds	20	20	TR (TRQ of 2.5 tonnes)	of 2100 kg)	of 2200 kg)	2300 kg)	of 2400 kg)	of 2500 kg)	of 2500 kg)	of 2500 kg)	of 2500 kg)	of 2500 kg)	of 2500 kg)
8001	71131940	Articles of jewllery of gold, set with other precious and semi- precious stones	20	20	TR (TRQ of 2.5 tonnes)										
8002	71131950	Articles of jewllery of platinum, unstudded	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8003	71131960	Parts of articles of jewellery of precious metal or of metal clad with precious metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8004	71131990	Other articles of jewellery of precious metal, whether or not plated or clad with precious metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8005	71132000	Articles of jewellery of base metal clad with precious metal:	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8006	71141110	Articles of silver, whether or not plated or clad with precious metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8007	71141120	Parts of silver, whether or not plated or clad with precious metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8008	71141910	Articles of gold, whether or not plated or clad with precious metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8009	71141920	Articles of platinum, whether or not plated or clad with precious metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8010	71141930	Parts of articles of other precious metal whether or not plated or clad with precious metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8011	71142010	Articles of base metal clad with gold	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8012	71142020	Other articles of base metal clad with precious metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8013	71142030	Parts of base metal clad with precious metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8014	71151000	Catalysts in the from of wire cloth or grill, of platinum	10 10	10 10	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC
8015 8016	71159010 71159020	Laboratory and industrial articles of precious metal Spinneret's made mainly of gold	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8017	71159090	Other articles of precious metal or of metal clad with precious metal	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8018	71161000	Articles of natural or cultured pearls	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8019	71162000	Articles of precious or semi-precious stones (natural, synthetic	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8020	71171100	or reconstructed) Cuff-links and studs of base metal whether or not plated with	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8021	71171910	precious metal Bangles of base metal whether or not plated with precious metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8022	71171920	German Silver jewellery of base metal whether or not plated with	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8023	71171990	Precious metal Other articles (other than german silver jewellery) of base metal	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
		whether or not plated with precious metal Jewellery studded with imitation pearls or imitation or synthetic													
8024	71179010	stones Other imitation jewellery of base metal, whether or not plated	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8025 8026	71179090 71181000	with precious metal	20 12.5	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8026	71181000	Coin (other than gold coin), not being legal tender Other Coins (gold and those being legal tender)	12.5	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8028	72011000	Non-alloy pig iron containing by weight 0.5% or less of phosphorus	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8029	72012000	Non-alloy pig iron containing by weight more than 0.5% of phosphorus	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8030	72015010	Cast iron, 0.5% phosphorus	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8031	72015090	Other Non-alloy pig iron containing by weight 0.5%or less of phosphorus	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8032	72021100	Ferro manganese ontaining by weight more than 2% of carbon	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8033	72021900	Other, Ferro-manganese	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8034	72022100	Containing by weight more than 55% of silicon	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8035	72022900	Other Ferro-silicon	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8036	72023000	Ferro-silico-manganese	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8037	72024100	Ferro chromium containing by weight more than 4% of carbon	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8038 8039	72024900 72025000	Other Ferro-chromium Ferro-silico-chromium	15 15	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8039	72025000	Ferro-nickel	15	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0040	12020000	I GITO-TIICKEI	10	۷.5	1 1 []	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U

			Ctondord		Toriff Madality				0-1	.l(T:((D	-4- 0	: (0/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	ate Concess Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8041	72027000	Ferro-molybdenum	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8042	72028000	Ferro tungsten and ferro-silico-tungsten br> Other:	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8043	72029100	Ferro-titanium and Ferro-silico-titanium	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8044	72029200	Ferro-vanadium	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8045	72029300	Ferro-niobium	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8046	72029911	Ferro-phosphorus	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8047	72029912	Ferro-selenium	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8048	72029913	Ferro-cobalt	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8049	72029914	Ferro-columbium	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8050	72029915	Ferro-zirconium	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8051	72029916	Ferro-tantalum	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8052	72029921	Ferro-silico-zirconium	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8053	72029922	Ferro-silico-magnesium, > Ferro-boron, Charge-chrome:	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8054	72029931	Ferro-boron	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8055	72029932	Charge-chrome	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8056	72029990	Other Ferro-alloys	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8057	72031000	Ferrous products obtained by direct reduction of iron ore	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8058	72039000	Other spongy ferrous product s, in lumps, pellets or similar forms	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8059	72041000	Waste and scrap of cast iron	15	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8060	72042110	Empty or discharged cartridges of all bores and sizes of stainless steel	15	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8061	72042190	Ferrous waste and scrap of stainless steel	15	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8062	72042910	Empty or discharged cartridges of all bores and sizes of other steel	15	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8063	72042920	Ferrous waste and scrap of High speed steel	15	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8064	72042990	Ferrous waste and scrap of other steel	15	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8065	72043000	Waste and scrap of tinned iron or steel	15	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8066	72044100	Turnings, shavings, chips, milling waste, saw dust, fillings, trimmings and	15	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		stampings, whether or not in bundles													
8067	72044900	Other Ferrous waste and scrap	15	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8068	72045000	Remelting scrap ingots	15	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8069	72051011	Shot and angular grit of iron	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8070	72051012	Wire pellets or iron	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8071	72051019	Other granules of iron	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8072	72051021	Shot and angular grit of alloy steel	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8073	72051022	Wire pellets of alloy steel	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8074	72051029	Other granules of alloy steel	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8075	72051090	Granules of other iron and steel	15 15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8076 8077	72052100 72052910	Powders of alloy steel Powders of iron	15	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0		0	0	0		0	0	
				5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8078 8079	72052990 72061010	Powders of other iron and steel Ingots of iron	15 15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8080	72061010	Ingots of high carbon steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8081	72061020	Other ingots	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8082	72061090	Puddled bars and pilings of iron	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8083	72069011	Blocks, lumps and similar forms of iron	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8084	72069019	Other primary forms of iron	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8085	72069091	Puddled bars and pilings of other iron and steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8086	72069092	Blocks, lumps and similar forms of other iron and non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8087	72069099	Other primary forms of other iron and non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8088	72071110	Electrical quality semi finished products of iron and steel, <0.25% carbon, rectangular cross section (including square)	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8089	72071120	with width < twice thickness Forging quality semi finished products of iron and steel, <0.25% carbon,	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8090	72071130	rectangular cross section with width < twice thickness Seamless steel tube quality semi finished products of iron and steel, <0.25% carbon, rectangular cross section with width <	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		twice thickness Other semi finished products of iron and steel, <0.25% carbon,													
8091	72071190	rectangular cross section with width < twice thickness Electrical quality other semi finished products of iron and steel,	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8092	72071210	<0.25% carbon, rectangular cross section (excluding square) with width < twice thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8093	72071220	Forging quality other semi finished products of iron and steel, <0.25% carbon, rectangular cross section (excluding square) with width < twice thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

O. N.	11000	5	Standard	F# 4: D 4 400	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8094	72071230	Seamless steel tube quality other semi finished products of iron and steel, <0.25% carbon, rectangular cross section (excluding square) with width < twice thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8095	72071290	Other semi finished products of iron and steel, <0.25% carbon, rectangular cross section (excluding square) with width < twice thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8096	72071910	Forged blanks of non-alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8097	72071920	Mild steel (MS) billets	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8098	72071990	Other semi finished products of iron and non alloy steel, <0.25% carbon	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8099	72072010	Forging quality, >0.25% carbon	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8100 8101	72072020 72072030	Spring steel quality, >0.25% carbon Seamless steel tube quality, >0.25% carbon	15 15	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8102	72072030	Other semi finished products of iron or non alloy steel, >0.25% carbon	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8103	72081000	Flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel in coils, not further worked than hot-rolled, with patterns in relief, Other, in coils, not further worked than hot-rolled, pickled:	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8104	72082510	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled,>4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8105	72082520	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8106	72082530	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8107	72082540	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8108	72082590	Other hot rolled flat products in coils of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8109	72082610	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled,>3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8110	72082620	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled,>3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8111	72082630	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled,>3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8112	72082640	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled,>3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8113	72082690	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled,>3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8114	72082710	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled,<3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8115	72082720	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled,<3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8116	72082730	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled,<3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8117	72082740	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled,<3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8118	72082790	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled pickled,<3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8119	72083610	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled,>10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8120	72083620	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled,>10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8121	72083630	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled,>10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8122	72083640	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled,>10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8123	72083690	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, Of a thickness exceeding 10 mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

CI No	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8124	72083710	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8125	72083720	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8126	72083730	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8127	72083740	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8128	72083790	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8129	72083810	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,>3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8130	72083820	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,>3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8131	72083830	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,>3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8132	72083840	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,>3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8133	72083890	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,>3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8134	72083910	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,<3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8135	72083920	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,<3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8136	72083930	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,<3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8137	72083940	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,<3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8138	72083990	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled ,<3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8139	72084010	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled with patterns in relief	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8140	72084020	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled with patterns in relief	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8141	72084030	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled with patterns in relief	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8142	72084040	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled with patterns in relief	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8143	72084090	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled with patterns in relief	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8144	72085110	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8145	72085120	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8146	72085130	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8147	72085140	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8148	72085190	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8149	72085210	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8150	72085220	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8151	72085230	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

01 N		D 1.0	Standard	F((.' . D	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8152	72085240	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8153	72085290	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8154	72085310	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8155	72085320	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8156	72085330	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8157	72085340	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8158	72085390	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8159	72085410	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8160	72085420	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8161	72085430	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8162	72085440	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8163	72085490	Flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, not in coils, hot rolled,>4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8164	72089000	Other flat rolled products of iron and non alloy steel, width >600mm, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8165	72091510	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils, >3 mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8166	72091520	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils, >3 mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8167	72091530	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils, >3 mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8168	72091590	Other cold rolled flat products in coils of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils, >3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8169	72091610	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils, >1mm but <3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8170	72091620	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils, >1mm but <3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8171	72091630	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils, >1mm but <3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8172	72091690	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel In coils, cold rolled,>1mm but <3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8173	72091710	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils,>0.5mm but <1mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8174	72091720	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils,>0.5mm but <1mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8175	72091730	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils, >0.5mm but <1mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	lle of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
		Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In													
8176	72091790	coils,	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		>0.5mm but <1mm thickness													
8177	72091810	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils, <0.5mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils, <0.5mm													
8178	72091820	thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8179	72091830	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled In coils, <0.5mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0170	72001000	thickness		7.5	121	Ů	Ů	Ů	Ů	Ů	Ů	Ů	Ů	Ů	<u>_</u> _
8180	72091890	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel In coils, cold rolled,	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0100	72091090	<0.5mm thickness	15	7.5	151	0	U	U	0	U	U	U	U	0	U
		Plates of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled not in coils, >3 mm													
8181	72092510	thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8182	72092520	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled not in coils, >3 mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0.02	. 2002020	thickness		7.5		, i					, ,	- ŭ			<u> </u>
8183	72092530	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled not in coils, >3 mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other cold rolled flat products in coils of iron or non alloy steel,													
8184	72092590	cold rolled	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		not in coils, >3mm thickness													
8185	72092610	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled not in coils, >3 mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		thickness			,		_			_	-	_		_	\vdash
8186	72092620	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled not in coils, >3 mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Strip of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled not in coils, >3 mm				_		_							
8187	72092630	thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other cold rolled flat products in coils of iron or non alloy steel,													
8188	72092690	cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		not in coils, >3mm thickness Plates of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled not in coils, >0.5 mm													\longleftarrow
8189	72092710	but <1mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
0.00	. 2002. 10	thickness		7.0	121 0101 0 70010		· ·		_	ŭ	Ü	Ü	Ü		1 1
		Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled not in coils, >0.5 mm													
8190	72092720	but <1mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		thickness													
8191	72092730	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled not in coils, >0.5 mm but <1mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
0191	12092130	thickness	15	7.5	TEF Over 5 years	,	0	4	2	U	U	U	U	0	U
		Other cold rolled flat products in coils of iron or non alloy steel,													
8192	72092790	cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		not in coils, >0.5mm but <1mm thickness													
8193	72092810	Plates of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled not in coils, <0.5mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		thickness Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled not in coils, <0.5mm													\vdash
8194	72092820	thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0105	72092830	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled not in coils, <0.5mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8195	72092630	thickness	15	7.5	IEI	U	U	U	U	0	U	U	U	U	U
		Other cold rolled flat products in coils of iron or non alloy steel,							_	_			_		1
8196	72092890	cold rolled not in coils, <0.5mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other cold rolled flat products in coils of iron or non alloy steel,													
8197	72099000	width	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		>600mm, cold rolled			Ť										
8198	72101110	OTS/MR Type of iron or non alloy steel, Plated or coated with	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
0.00	. 2.01.1.0	tin, >0.5mm			0.0. 0 ,0000	·		<u> </u>	_		<u> </u>			_ <u> </u>	└
8199	72101190	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, >0.5mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		OTS/MR Type of iron or non alloy steel, Plated or coated with				 					<u> </u>			<u> </u>	
8200	72101210	tin, <0.5mm	27.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8201	72101290	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, <0.5mm	27.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
														-	
8202	72102000	Plated or coated with lead, including terne-plate	15	7.5	TEI TED OVER 5 VEGET	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8203 8204	72103010 72103090	Corrugated Electrolytically plated or coated with zinc Other, Electrolytically plated or coated with zinc	15 15	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
	72103090		15			7						0			0
8205		Corrugated Otherwise plated or coated with zinc		7.5	TEP over 5 years	-	6	4	2	0	0		0	0	
8206	72104900	Other, Otherwise plated or coated with zinc	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8207	72105000	Plated or coated with chromium oxides or with chromium and chromium	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
0201	72103000	oxides	13	7.5	i Li Ovei 5 years	'	0	7		U		0	U		
8208	72106100	Plated or coated with aluminium-zinc alloys	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

8209 8210 8211 8212 8213	72106900 72107000 72109010	Description Othe Plated or coated with aluminium	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	ate Concessi Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	
8210 8211 8212	72107000	Othe Plated or coated with aluminium													Year 10
8211 8212			15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8212	72100010	Painted, varnished or coated with plastics	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Lacquered Plated or coated with aluminium	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8213	72109090	Other Lacquered Plated or coated with aluminium Rolled on four faces or in a closed box pass, of a width	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
0210	72111300	exceeding 150 mm and a thickness of not less than 4 mm, not in coils and without patterns in relief	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8214	72111410	Flats of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8215	72111420	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8216	72111430	Hoops of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8217	72111440	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8218	72111450	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8219	72111460	Skelp of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8220	72111490	Other hot rolled flat products of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8221	72111910	Other, Flats of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8222	72111920	Other, Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8223	72111930	Other, Hoops of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8224	72111940	Other, Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8225	72111950	Other, Strip of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8226	72111960	Other, Skelp of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8227	72111990	Other, Other hot rolled flat products of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8228	72112310	Flats of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8229	72112320	Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8230	72112330	Hoops of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8231	72112340	Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8232	72112350	Strip of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8233	72112390	Other cold rolled flat products of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8234	72112910	Other, Flats of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8235	72112920	Other, Universal plates of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8236	72112930	Other, Hoops of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8237	72112940	Other, Sheets of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8238	72112950	Other, Strip of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8239	72112960	Other, Skelp of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8240	72112990	Other cold rolled flat products of iron or non alloy steel, cold rolled, <20% carbon	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8241	72119011	boiler quality of Universal plates	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8242	72119012	High tensile quality of Universal plates	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8243	72119013	Ship building quality of Universal plates	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8244 8245	72119090 72121010	Other Universal plates OTS/MR Type of iron or non alloy steel, Plated or coated with	15 15	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
 	-	tin, <600mm	-		,						· ·			-	├ ───
8246	72121090	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, Plated or coated with tin, <600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8247	72122010	Corrugated of iron or non alloy steel, Electrolytically plated or coated with zinc, <600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
31. NO.	ns a code	·	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8248	72122090	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, Electrolytically plated or coated with zinc, <600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8249	72123010	Corrugated of iron or non alloy steel, Otherwise plated or coated with zinc, <600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8250	72123090	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, Otherwise plated or coated with zinc,, <600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8251	72124000	Painted, varnished or coated with plastic of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8252	72125010	Plated or coated with lead of iron or non alloy steel, Otherwise plated or coated, <600mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8253	72125020	Lacquered of iron or non alloy steel, Otherwise plated or coated, <600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8254	72125090	Other flat rolled products of iron or non alloy steel, plated or coated, <600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8255	72126000	Clad of iron or non alloy steel, Otherwise plated or coated, <600mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8256	72131010	Free cutting steel of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8257	72131090	Other Bars and Roads of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, free cutting steel	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8258	72132010	Electrode quality of free-cutting steel of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8259	72132020	Cold heading quality of free-cutting steel of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8260	72132090	Other, Other Bars and Roads of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, free cutting steel	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8261	72139110	Electrode quality of iron or non alloy steel, Bars and Roads, hot rolled, <14mm	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8262	72139120	Cold heading quality of iron or non alloy steel, Bars and Roads, hot rolled, <14mm	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8263	72139190	Other, Other Bars and Roads of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, <14mm	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8264	72139910	Other, Electrode quality of iron or non alloy steel, Bars and Roads, hot rolled, <14mm	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8265	72139920	Other, Cold heading quality of iron or non alloy steel, Bars and Roads, hot rolled, <14mm	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8266	72139990	Other, Other Bars and Roads of iron or non alloy steel, hot rolled, <14mm	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8267	72141010	Spring steel quality of other Bars and Roads or iron or non alloy steel, Forged	15	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8268	72141090	Other of Bars and Roads or iron or non alloy steel, Forged	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8269	72142010	Spring steel quality of other Bars and Roads or iron or non alloy steel, indentations, ribs, grooves	15	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8270	72142090	Other of Bars and Roads or iron or non alloy steel, indentations, ribs, grooves	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8271	72143000	Other, of free cutting steel, indentations, ribs, grooves	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8272	72149110	Mild steel bright bar of rectangular cross-section or iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8273	72149190	Other rectangular cross-section or iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8274	72149910	Of spring steel quality of rectangular cross-section or iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8275	72149990	Other rectangular cross-section or iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8276	72151000	Free-cutting steel, not further worked than cold-formed or cold- finished of	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	110.0.0	Di-di	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8277	72155010	Mild steel bright bar of iron or non alloy steel, Cold-finished	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8278	72155090	Other mild steel bright bar not further worked than cold-formed or cold- finished	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8279	72159010	Plated or coated with zinc of Bars and Roads of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8280	72159020	Plated or coated with other base metals of Bars and Roads of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8281	72159090	Other Bars and Roads of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8282	72161000	U, I or H sections, not further worked than hot-rolled, hot-drawn or extruded of a height < 80 mm shapes of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8283	72162100	L sections, not further worked than hot-rolled, hot-drawn or extruded of a height < 80 mm shapes of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8284	72162200	T sections, not further worked than hot-rolled, hot-drawn or extruded of a height < 80 mm shapes of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8285	72163100	U sections, not further worked than hot-rolled, hot-drawn or extruded of a height < 80 mm shapes of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8286	72163200	I sections, not further worked than hot-rolled, hot-drawn or extruded of a height < 80 mm shapes of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8287	72163300	H sectionsm not further worked than hot-rolled, hot-drawn or extruded of a height < 80 mm shapes of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8288	72164000	L or T sections, not further worked than hot-rolled, hot-drawn or extruded, of a height >80 mm shapes of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8289	72165000	Other angles, shapes and sections, not further worked than hot- rolled, hot- drawn or extruded	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8290	72166100	Obtained from flat-rolled products of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8291	72166900	Other Obtained from flat-rolled products of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8292	72169100	Cold-formed or cold-finished from flat rolled products	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8293	72169910	Plated or coated with zinc of angles, shapes and section of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8294	72169920	Plated or coated with base metals other than zinc of angles, shapes and section of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8295	72169930	Slotted angles and slotted channels of angles, shapes and section of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8296	72169940	Forged of angles, shapes and section of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8297	72169990	Other angle, shapes and sections of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8298	72171010	Not plated or coated of Wire of iron or non alloy steel, 18 SWG thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8299	72171020	Not plated or coated of Wire of iron or non alloy steel, 18 SWG but upto 26 SWG thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8300	72171030	Not plated or coated of Wire of iron or non alloy steel, >26 SWG thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8301	72172010	Plated or coated with Zinc of Wire of iron or non alloy steel, 18 SWG and below thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8302	72172020	Plated or coated with Zinc of Wire of iron or non alloy steel, 18 SWG but upto 26 SWG thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8303	72172030	Plated or coated with Zinc of Wire of iron or non alloy steel, >26 SWG thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8304	72173010	Plated or coated with other base metals of Wire of iron or non alloy steel, 18 SWG and below thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8305	72173020	Plated or coated with other base metals of Wire of iron or non alloy steel, 18 SWG but upto 26 SWG thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8306	72173030	Plated or coated with other base metals of Wire of iron or non alloy steel, >26 SWG thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8307	72179011	of cross section half round of Wire of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8308	72179012	of cross section – flat and rectangular of Wire of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8309	72179013	of cross section – 'z' shaped of Wire of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8310	72179019	of cross section, other shapes of Wire of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8311	72179091	High tensile quality of Wire of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8312 8313	72179092 72179093	Electrode quality of Wire of iron or non alloy steel Electric resistance wire (including electric resistance heating wire) of Wire of iron or non alloy steel	15 15	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8314	72179099	Other of Wire of iron or non alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8315	72181000	Ingots and other primary forms of stainless steel	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8316	72189100	Of rectangular (other than square) cross-section of primary forms of stainless steel	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8317	72189910	Billets of stainless steel	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8318 8319	72189990 72191111	Other stainless steel in ingots or other primary form Chromium type of Stainless steel, hot rolled in coils, <14mm thickness	15 15	7.5 7.5	TEP over 7 years TEP over 7 years	7	6	5 5	4	3	1.5 1.5	0	0	0	0
8320	72191112	Chromium type of Stainless steel, hot rolled in coils, >14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8321	72191190	Other Chromium type of Stainless steel, hot rolled in coils	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8322	72191200	Chromium type of Stainless steel, hot rolled hot rolled in coils, >4.75mm but <10mm thickness	22.5	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8323	72191300	Chromium type of Stainless steel, hot rolled hot rolled in coils, >3mm but <4.75mm thickness	22.5	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8324	72191400	Chromium type of Stainless steel, hot rolled hot rolled not in coils, <3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8325	72192111	Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel and chromium type, <=14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8326	72192112	Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel and chromium type, >14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8327	72192121	Universal plates of stainless steel heat resisting steel, nickel chromium austenitic type, <=14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8328	72192122	Universal plates of stainless steel heat resisting steel, nickel chromium austenitic type, >14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8329	72192131	Universal plates of stainless steel heat resisting steel, other chromium type, <=14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8330	72192132	Universal plates of stainless steel heat resisting steel, other chromium type, >14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8331	72192141	Universal plates of stainless steel heat resisting steel, Other nickel chromium austenitic type, <=14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8332	72192142	Universal plates of stainless steel heat resisting steel, Other nickel chromium austenitic type, >14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8333	72192190	Universal plates of stainless steel heat resisting steel, Other nickel chromium austenitic type	22.5	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8334	72192211	Chromium type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8335	72192212	Nickel chromium austenitic type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8336	72192219	Other Chromium type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8337	72192291	Other Chromium type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8338	72192292	Other Nickel chromium austenitic type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8339	72192299	Othe Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >4.75mm but <10mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8340	72192310	Chromium type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8341	72192320	Nickel chromium austenitic type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8342	72192390	Other Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8343	72192411	Chromium type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, <0.35mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8344	72192412	Chromium type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >0.35mm but <0.56mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8345	72192413	Chromium type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >0.56mm but <0.90mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8346	72192419	Chromium type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8347	72192421	Nickel chromium austenitic type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, <0.35mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8348	72192422	Nickel chromium austenitic type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >0.35mm but <0.56mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8349	72192423	Nickel chromium austenitic type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, >0.56mm but <0.90mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8350	72192429	Nickel chromium austenitic type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8351	72192490	Other, Not further worked than cold-rolled (cold reduced): Chromium type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8352	72193111	resisting steel, cold rolled, <=14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8353	72193112	Chromium type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, cold rolled, >14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8354	72193121	Nickel chromium austenitic type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, cold rolled, <=14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8355	72193122	Nickel chromium austenitic type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, cold rolled, >14mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8356	72193190	Nickel chromium austenitic type of Universal plates of stainless steel or heat resisting steel, cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8357	72193210	Chromium type of flat rolled products of stainless steel, >3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0

- · · ·			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8358	72193220	Nickel chromium austenitic type f flat rolled products of stainless steel, >3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8359	72193290	Other flat rolled products of stainless steel, >3mm but <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8360	72193310	Chromium type of flat rolled products of stainless steel, >1mm but <3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8361	72193320	Nickel chromium austenitic type of flat rolled products of stainless steel, >1mm but <3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8362	72193390	Other flat rolled products of stainless steel, >1mm but <3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8363	72193410	Chromium type of flat rolled products of stainless steel, >0.5mm but <1mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8364	72193420	Nickel chromium austenitic type of flat rolled products of stainless steel, >0.5mm but <1mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8365	72193490	Other flat rolled products of stainless steel, >0.5mm but <1mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8366	72193510	Chromium type of flat rolled products of stainless steel, <0.5mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8367	72193520	Nickel chromium austenitic type of flat rolled products of stainless steel, <0.5mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8368	72193590	Other flat rolled products of stainless steel, <0.5mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8369	72199011	Sheets and plates of flat rolled products of stainless steel, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8370	72199012	Sheets and plates of flat rolled products of stainless steel, >3mm to <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8371	72199013	Sheets and plates of flat rolled products of stainless steel, <3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8372	72199090	Other Plates and Sheets of flat rolled products of stainless steel	22.5	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8373	72201110	Skelp (strips for pipes and tubes), Strips for pipes and tubes (other than skelp), hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8374	72201121	Chromium type of Skelp for pipes and tubes of Stainless steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8375	72201122	Nickel chromium austenitic type of Skelp for pipes and tubes of Stainless steel, hot rolled, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8376	72201129	Other of Skelp for pipes and tubes of Stainless steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8377 8378	72201190 72201210	Other of Stainless steel, hot rolled, width >600mm Skelp (strips for pipes and tubes), Strips for pipes and tubes (other than	15 15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
	72201210	skelp), hot rolled Chromium type of Skelp for pipes and tubes of Stainless steel, hot rolled,	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8379	72201221	-4.75mm thickness Nickel chromium austenitic type of Skelp for pipes and tubes of	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	,	6	5	4		1.5	0	U	0	0
8380	72201222	Stainless steel, hot rolled, <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8381	72201229	Other of Skelp for pipes and tubes of Stainless steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8382	72201290	Other of Stainless steel, hot rolled, width >600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8383	72202010	Skelp for pipes and tubes, Strips for pipses and tubes (other than skelp), cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8384	72202021	Chromium type of Skelp for pipes and tubes of Stainless steel, cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8385	72202022	Nickel chromium austenitic type of Skelp for pipes and tubes of Stainless steel, cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8386	72202029	Skelp for pipes and tubes of Stainless steel, cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0

1.00 1.00	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
Part			Description													Year 10
Manual M	8387	72202090		15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Property Property Continues an example for the property present prices and interest of the property present present property Continues and property present present property Continues and property present present property Continues and property present present property Continues and present prese	8388	72209010		15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Part Table 8389	72209021	21 1 11	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	
1922 1922			Stainless steel			1			_	•					-	
Continue Continue Allers and Read Continue Allers and Read States and Post of States and Read Continue Allers and Read	8391	72209029	Other, Other Skelp for pipes and tubes of Stainless steel	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
According Acco	8392	72209090	· ·	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
1936 7221010 State Let 15 7.5 TP-Out 7 years 7 6 5 4 2 15 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8393	72210011	in coils	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
No. P. P. P. P. P. P. P.	8394	72210012	steel, hot	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
According Acco	8395	72210019	Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, hot rolled in coils	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
According Conference Conf	8396	72210090		15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Signature 1.50 1.	8397	72221111		15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Part Part	8398	72221112	Stainless steel,	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Part Part	8399	72221119	Other, Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Model Table Tabl	8400	72221191		15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Chromium lype of Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, bot only on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold only on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold only on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold only on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold only on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold only on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold only on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold roads on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold roads on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold roads on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold roads on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold roads on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold roads on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold roads on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold roads on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold roads on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold roads on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold roads on the Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold roads of Stainless steel, cold roads of Stainless steel, cold road	8401	72221192	Other Nickel chromium austenitic type Other Bars and Roads of Stainless	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
1940	8402	72221199	Other, Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Standard 72221912 Standard state , 15 7.5 TEP over 7 years 7 6 5 4 3 1.5 0 0 0 0 0	8403	72221911	**	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Ref	8404	72221912	Stainless steel,	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Ref Ref	8405	72221919	Other, Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Stainless steel, hor toiled Stainless steel, hor toiled Stainless steel, hor toiled Stainless steel, hor toiled Stainless steel, hor toiled Stainless steel, hor toiled Stainless steel, hor toiled Stainless steel, cold Stainless steel, cold Stainless steel, hor toiled Stainless steel,	8406	72221991		15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Ref Province Province Ref	8407	72221992	Stainless steel,	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Ref Power / years Power	8408	72221999	Other, Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Stainless steel, cold rolled Stainless steel, cold rolled 15 7.5 TEP over 7 years 7 6 5 4 3 1.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8409	72222011		15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	8410	72222012	Stainless steel,	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
S412 7222091 Folled Fo	8411	72222019	Other, Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Nickel chromium austenitic type of other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled 15 7.5 TEP over 7 years 7 6 5 4 3 1.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8412	72222091	**	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8415 7223011 Chromium type of Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled 8416 7223012 Nickel chromium austenitic type of other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled 8417 7223019 Other, Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled 8418 7223010 Chromium type of Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled 8419 7223010 Chromium type of Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled 8410 7223011 Chromium type of Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled	8413	72222092	Nickel chromium austenitic type of other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel,	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Nickel chromium austenitic type of other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled 15 7.5 TEP over 7 years 7 6 5 4 3 1.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8414	72222099	Other, Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
Nickel chromium austenitic type of other Bars and Roads of 15 7.5 TEP over 7 years 7 6 5 4 3 1.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8415	72223011		15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
R418 72223001 Chromium type of Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold 15 7.5 TEP over 7 years 7 6 5 4 3 1.5 0 0 0 0	8416	72223012	Nickel chromium austenitic type of other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel,	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
	8417	72223019	Other, Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
	8418	72223091	Chromium type of Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0

01 N	11000	2	Standard	F// /: B / (0)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8419	72223092	Nickel chromium austenitic type of other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8420	72223099	Other, Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel, cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8421	72224010	Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel of Angles, shapes and sections, >80mm	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8422	72224020	Other Bars and Roads of Stainless steel of Angles, shapes and sections, <80mm	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8423 8424	72230010 72230091	Electrode quality of Wire of stainless steel Wire of stainless steel, >1.5mm thickness	15 15	7.5 7.5	TEP over 7 years TEP over 7 years	7	6	5 5	4	3	1.5 1.5	0	0	0	0
8425	72230091	Wire of stainless steel, >1.5mm thickness Wire of stainless steel, >0.46mm and >1.5mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8426	72230099	Wire of stainless steel, <0.46mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8427	72241000	Ingots and other primary forms of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8428	72249010	Of tool steel quality of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8429	72249020	Of die steel qualityof other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8430	72249030	Of cobalt bearing high speed steel quality of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8431	72249040	Forged blanks of alloy steel, width>600mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8432	72249091	Billets of other alloy steel, width>600mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8433 8434	72249099 72251100	Other of other alloy steel, width>600mm Grain-oriented of silicon-electrical steel, width>600mm	15 20	7.5 5	TEI EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
8434	72251100	Hot Rolled of silicon-electrical steel, width>600mm	15	5 7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8436	72251910	Cold Rolled of silicon-electrical steel, width>600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8437	72251990	Other of silicon-electrical steel, width>600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8438	72253010	Of spring steel quality of other alloy steel, hot rolled, width>600mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8439	72253090	other alloy steel, hot rolled, width>600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8440	72254011	Boiler quality of other alloy steel, hot rolled in coils, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8441	72254012	Pressure vessel quality of other alloy steel, hot rolled in coils, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8442	72254013	High tensile quality of other alloy steel, hot rolled in coils, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8443	72254019	Other alloy steel, hot rolled in coils, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8444	72254020	Other alloy steel, hot rolled in coils, >=4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8445	72254030	Other alloy steel, hot rolled in coils, <4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8446	72255010	Other alloy steel, cold rolled, <3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8447 8448	72255020	Other alloy steel, cold rolled, 3mm to 4.75mm thickness	15 15	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8449	72255030 72259100	Other alloy steel, cold rolled, >4.75mm thickness Electrolytically plated or coated with zinc of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8450	72259200	Otherwise plated or coated with zinc of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8451	72259900	Other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8452	72261100	Grain-oriented of silicon-electrical steel, width<600mm	15	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8453	72261910	Hot rolled of silicon-electrical steel, width<600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8454	72261920	Cold rolled of silicon-electrical steel, width<600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8455	72261990	Other of silicon-electrical steel, width<600mm	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8456	72262011	Flat rolled products of high speed steel, in coils hot rolled width<600mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8457	72262012	Other, hot-rolled of high speed steel, width<600mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8458	72262021	Flat rolled products of high speed steel in coils cold rolled width<600mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8459	72262022	Other, cold-rolled of high speed steel, width<600mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8460	72262030	Hoops and strips of cold-rolled of high speed steel, width<600mm	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8461	72269110	Other alloy steel <600mm, hot rolled, <3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8462	72269120	Other alloy steel <600mm, hot rolled, >3mm but <4.75 thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8463	72269130	Other alloy steel <600mm, hot rolled, >4.75 thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8464	72269190	Other alloy steel <600mm, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8465	72269210	Other alloy steel <600mm, cold rolled, <3mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8466	72269220	Other alloy steel <600mm, cold rolled, >3mm but <4.75 thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8467	72269230	Other alloy steel <600mm, cold rolled, >4.75 thickness	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8468	72269910	Other alloy steel <600mm, >4.75mm thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8469	72269920	Other alloy steel <600mm, >3mm but <4.75 thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8470	72269930	Other alloy steel <600mm, <3 thickness	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality		1				ate Concessi				1
		Skelp (strips for pipes and tubes), hoops and strips of other	Rate (%)	(,4	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8471	72269940	skelp (strips for pipes and tubes), hoops and strips or other alloy steel, <600mm width	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8472	72269951	Hot rolled of other alloy steel, <600mm width	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8473	72269952	Cold rolled of other alloy steel, <600mm width	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8474	72269953	Of spring steel, other than skelp of other alloy steel, <600mm width	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8475	72269960	Skelps and strips for razor blades and saw blades of other alloy steel, <600mm width	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8476	72269990	other alloy steel, <600mm width	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8477	72271000	Of high speed steel of Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8478	72272000	Of silico-manganese steel of Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8479	72279010	Of valve spring steel quality of Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8480	72279020	Of other spring steel quality of Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8481	72279030	Of ball bearing quality of Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8482	72279040	Of cold heading quality of Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8483	72279050	Lead-free cutting quality of Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8484	72279060	Sulphur free cutting quality of Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8485	72279090	Other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8486	72281010	Bright bars of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TR over 5 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
8487 8488	72281090 72282000	other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel Bars and rods, of silico-manganese steel other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel	15 15	7.5 7.5	TR over 5 years TR over 5 years	7	6.5	6	5.5 5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5 5
8489	72283011	Of alloy tool steel, other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TR over 5 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
8490	72283019	Other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TR over 5 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
8491	72283021	Of lead bearing steel of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8492	72283022	Of spring steel of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8493	72283023	Of sulphur bearing steel of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8494	72283024	Of tool and die steel of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8495	72283029	Other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8496	72284000	Other bars and rods, not further worked than forged of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TR over 5 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
8497	72285010	Of engine valves and cold heading steel of other Bars and Rods of other allov steel, cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8498	72285090	Other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, cold rolled	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8499	72286011	Of alloy tool steel, of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TR over 5 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
8500	72286012	of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, cold rolled, Bright bars	15	7.5	TR over 5 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
8501	72286091	Other Lead bearing steel of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TR over 5 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
8502	72286092	Other Spring steel of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TR over 5 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
8503	72286093	Other Sulphur bearing steel of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TR over 5 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
8504	72286094	Other Tool and die steel of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TR over 5 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
8505	72286099	Other, Other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TR over 5 years	7	6.5	6	5.5	5	5	5	5	5	5
8506	72287011	Angles, shapes and sections of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled, >80mm extruded	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8507	72287012	Angles, shapes and sections of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, hot rolled, <80mm extruded	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8508	72287021	Angles, shapes and sections of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, cold rolled, >80mm extruded	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8509	72287022	Angles, shapes and sections of other Bars and Rods of other alloy steel, cold rolled, <80mm extruded	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8510	72288010	Of alloy steel of hollow drill bars and rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8511	72288020	Of non alloy steel, forged of hollow drill bars and rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8512	72288090	Other hollow drill bars and rods of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8513	72292000	Of silico-manganese steel wire of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8514	72299011	Tinned wire, wire of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8515	72299012	Bronze coated wire, wire of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8516	72299013	Trapezoidal wire, wire of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8517	72299014	Half round wire, wire of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8518	72299015	Crimped wire, wire of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8519	72299016	Copper coated wire, Electrode quality, Wire rope quality and ACSR quality of wire of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8520	72299021	Electrode quality of wire of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8521 8522	72299022 72299023	Wire rope quality of wire of other alloy steel ACSR quality, Wire (excluding wire type lead), Spring, High tensile,	15 15	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Hardened and tempered wires, not insulated:													
8523	72299031	Wire (excluding wire type lead)	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8524	72299032	Spring wire	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8525	72299033	High tensile wire	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8526	72299034	Hardened and tempered wire	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8527	72299040	Other wire, Shaped and profiled wires of cross-section:	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8528	72299051	Half round wire of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8529	72299052	Flat and rectangular wire of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8530	72299053	L'shape, wire of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8531	72299054	Z' Shape, wire of other alloy steel	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8532 8533	72299059 72299060	Other wire of other alloy steel Electric resistance wire (including electric resistance heating wire)	15 15	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8534	72299070	Crimped wire	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8535	72299090	Other Electric resistance wire	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
8536	73011000	Sheet piling of iron or steel	15	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8537	73012010	Steel slotted angles	15	10	TR over 10 years	9.5	9	8.5	8	7.5	7	6.5	6	5.5	5
8538	73012090	Other Angles, shapes and sections of iron or steel	15	10	TEP over 7 years	9	8	6.5	5	3.5	2	0	0	0	0
8539	73021010	Rails of iron or steel for Railways	15	10	TEP over 7 years	9	8	6.5	5	3.5	2	0	0	0	0
8540	73021020	Rails of iron or steel for Tramways	15	10	TEP over 7 years	9	8	6.5	5	3.5	2	0	0	0	0
8541	73021090	Other rails of iron or steel	15	10	TEP over 7 years	9	8	6.5	5	3.5	2	0	0	0	0
8542	73023000	Switch blades, crossing frogs, piont rods and other crossing pieces of iron or steel	15	10	TEP over 7 years	9	8	6.5	5	3.5	2	0	0	0	0
8543	73024000	Fish-plates and sole plates of iron or steel	15	10	TEP over 7 years	9	8	6.5	5	3.5	2	0	0	0	0
8544	73029010	Material for joining or fixing rails of iron or steel	15	10	TEP over 7 years	9	8	6.5	5	3.5	2	0	0	0	0
8545	73029090	Sleepers, fish- plates, chairs, chair wedges, sole plates, rail clips, bed plates, tiles etc. of iron or steel	15	10	TEP over 7 years	9	8	6.5	5	3.5	2	0	0	0	0
8546	73030010	Rain water pipe of cast iron	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8547	73030020	Soil pipe cast iorn	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8548	73030030	Spun pipe cast iron	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8549	73030090	Other Tubes, pipes and hollow profiles, of cast iron	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8550	73041110	Line pipe of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines:Of stainless steel: Tubes and pipes	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8551	73041120	Blanks for tubes and pipes	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8552	73041190	Other Line pipe of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8553	73041910	Other:Tubes and pipes of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8554	73041920	Blanks for tubes and pipes of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U
8555	73041990	Other casing, tubing and drill pipe, of a kind used in drilling for oil or gas:	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11	11000	D 1.0	Standard	F# 41 B 4 400	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8556	73042200	Drill pipe of stainless steel for drilling of oil or gas	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8557	73042310	Other drill pipe of iron for drilling of oil or gas	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8558	73042390	Other drill pipe of iron or steel for drilling of oil or gas	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8559	73042400	Casing and tubing of stainless steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8560	73042910	Casing and tubing of iron	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8561	73042990	Casing and tubing of other steel (apart from stainless steel)	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8562	73043111	Other tubes/ pipes /hollow profiles of circular cross section of iron, cold rolled/ drawn, < 114.3 mm outer diameter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8563	73043119	Other tubes/ pipes /hollow profiles of circular cross section of non alloy steel, cold rolled/ drawn, < 114.3mm outer diameter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8564	73043121	Other tubes/ pipes /hollow profiles of circular cross section of iron, cold rolled/ drawn, >114.3 mm but < 219.1mm outer diameter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8565	73043129	Other tubes/ pipes /hollow profiles of circular cross section of non alloy steel, cold rolled/ drawn, >114.3 mm but < 219.1mm outer diameter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8566	73043131	Other tubes/ pipes /hollow profiles of circular cross section of iron, cold rolled/ drawn, > 219.1 mm outer diameter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8567	73043139	Other tubes/ pipes /hollow profiles of circular cross section of non alloy steel, cold rolled/ drawn, > 219.1 mm outer diameter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8568	73043911	Other tubes/ pipes /hollow profiles of circular cross section of iron, other than cold rolled/ drawn, < 114.3 mm outer diameter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8569	73043919	Other tubes/ pipes /hollow profiles of circular cross section of non alloy steel, other than cold rolled/ drawn, < 114.3 mm outer diameter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8570	73043921	Other tubes/ pipes /hollow profiles of circular cross section of iron, other than cold rolled/ drawn, >114.3 mm but < 219.1mm outer diameter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8571	73043929	Other tubes/ pipes /hollow profiles of circular cross section of non alloy steel ,other than cold rolled/ drawn, >114.3 mm but < 219.1mm outer diameter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8572	73043931	Other tubes/ pipes /hollow profiles of circular cross section of iron, other than cold rolled/ drawn, > 219.1 mm outer diameter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8573	73043939	Other tubes/ pipes /hollow profiles of circular cross section of non alloy steel, other than cold rolled/ drawn, > 219.1 mm outer diameter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8574	73044100	Cold drawn or cold rolled (cold reduced) tubes, pipes and profiles of circular corss section of stainless steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8575	73044900	Other than Cold drawn or cold rolled (cold reduced) tubes, pipes and profiles of circular corss section of stainless steel	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8576	73045110	Cold drawn or cold rolled, other non alloy steel tubes pipes, profiles of circular cross section <114.3 mm outer diamter	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8577	73045120	Cold drawn or cold rolled, other non alloy steel tubes pipes, profiles of circular cross section <114.3 mm outer diamter	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8578	73045130	Cold drawn or cold rolled, other non alloy steel tubes pipes, profiles of circular cross section >219.1 mm outer diamter	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8579	73045910	Other than Cold drawn or cold rolled, other non alloy steel tubes pipes, profiles of circular cross section <114.3 mm outer diamter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8580	73045920	Other than Cold drawn or cold rolled, other non alloy steel tubes pipes, profiles of circular cross section <114.3 mm outer diamter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8581	73045930	Other than Cold drawn or cold rolled, other non alloy steel tubes pipes, profiles of circular cross section >219.1 mm outer diamter	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8582	73049000	Tubes, pipes and hollow profiles of other steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8583	73051111	Longitudinally submerged arc welded galvanised pipe of iron external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8584	73051119	Longitudinally submerged arc welded galvanised pipe of steel external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8585	73051121	Longitudinally submerged arc welded non galvanised pipe of iron external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8586	73051129	Longitudinally submerged arc welded non galvanised pipe of steel external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8587	73051211	Other Longitudinally welded galvanised pipe of iron external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8588	73051219	Other Longitudinally welded galvanised pipe of steel external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8589	73051221	Other Longitudinally welded non galvanised pipe of iron external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8590	73051229	Other Longitudinally welded non galvanised pipe of steel external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8591	73051911	Other not Longitudinally welded galvanised pipe of iron external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8592	73051919	Other not Longitudinally welded galvanised pipe of steel external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8593	73051921	Other not Longitudinally welded non galvanised (black) pipe of iron external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8594	73051929	Other not Longitudinally welded non galvanised (black) pipe of steel external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8595	73052010	Casing of iron external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8596	73052090	Casing of steel external diameter >406.4mm of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8597	73053110	Other Longitudinally welded pipes and tubes of iron external diameter >406.4mm	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8598	73053190	Other Longitudinally welded pipes and tubes of steel external diameter >406.4mm	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8599	73053910	Other (than Longitudinally) welded, pipes and tubes of iron, external diameter >406.4mm	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8600	73053990	Other (than Longitudinally) welded, pipes and tubes of steel, external diameter >406.4mm	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8601	73059010	High pressure hydroelectric conduits of steel, external diameter > 406.4mm	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8602	73059021	ERW precision tubes of iron, external diameter >406.4mm	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8603	73059029	ERW precision tubes of steel, external diameter >406.4mm	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8604	73059091	Other tubes and pipes of circular cross section, external diameter > 406.4mm of iron	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8605	73059099	Other tubes and pipes of circular cross section, external diameter > 406.4mm of steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8606	73061100	Welded line pipe of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines of stainless steel	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8607	73061911	Welded galvanised line pipe of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines of iron	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8608	73061919	Welded galvanised line pipe of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines of other steel (other than stainless steel)	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8609	73061921	Welded non galvanised line pipe of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines of iron	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8610	73061929	Welded non galvanised line pipe of a kind used for oil and gas pipelines of other steel (other than stainless steel)	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8611	73062100	Welded casing and tubing of a kind used in drilling for oil or gas, of stainless steel	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8612	73062911	Welded casing and tubing of a kind used in drilling for oil or gas, of iron	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8613	73062919	Welded casing and tubing of a kind used in drilling for oil or gas, of other steel (other than stainless steel)	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8614	73063010	Other tubes, pipes and hollow profiles, welded of circular cross section of iron	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8615	73063090	Other tubes, pipes and hollow profiles, welded of circular cross section of non alloy steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8616	73064000	Other, tubes, pipes and hollow profiles, welded, of circular cross- section, of stainless steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8617	73065000	Other tubes, pipes and hollow profiles, welded,of circular cross- section,of other non alloy steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8618	73066100	Other, tubes, pipes and hollow profiles, welded of square or rectangular cross section	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8619	73066900	Other tubes, pipes and hollow profiles, of other non-circular cross-section	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8620	73069011	Other ERW precision tubes of iron	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8621	73069019	Other ERW precision tubes of steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8622	73069090	Other tubes, pipes and hollow profiles of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8623	73071110	Sponge iron cast fittings	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8624	73071120	SG iron cast fittings	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8625	73071190	Other cast fittings of non-malleable cast iron	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8626	73071900	Other cast fittings	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8627 8628	73072100 73072200	Flanges of stainless steel Threaded elbows, bends and sleeves of stainless steel	15 15	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 10 years	9.5 9	7.5 8	5 7	2.5 6	0 5	4	3	2	1	0
8629	73072300	Butt welding fittings of stainless steel	15	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
8630	73072900	Other tube or pipe fittings of stainless steel	25	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8631	73079110	Galvanises flanges of other iron and steel	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8632	73079190	Non galvanised flanges of other iron and steel	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8633	73079210	Galvanised threaded elbows, bends and sleeves of other iron or steel	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8634	73079290	Onon galvanised threaded elbows, bends and sleeves of other iron or steel	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8635	73079310	Galvanised butt welding fittings of other iron or steel	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8636	73079390	Non galvanised butt welding fittings of other iron or steel	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8637	73079910	Other galvanised tube or pipe fittings of other iron or steel	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8638	73079990	Other non galvanised tube or fittings of other iron or steel	25	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8639	73081000	Bridges and bridge-sectionsof iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8640	73082011	Towers whether or not assembled for transmission lines of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		•			•							•			

				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schadi	ula of Tariff P	ata Concassi	ione (%)			
Mathematical Properties 15 10 17 10 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
March Marc	8641	73082019	Other Towers (other than for transmission lines) of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Angle Angl	8642	73082020		15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Part	8643	73083000		15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
March Province P	8644	73084000	iron or	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	8645	73089010	of iron or	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1964 7000000 Martinina with minus 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8646	73089020		15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1,000 1,00	8647	73089030	hull or iron or	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1960 7300000 2000000 200000000000000000000	9649	72090040		15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	\vdash
Accordance Control of the contro										- ŭ					- ŭ	
Process Tourne	8650	73089060		15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1.00 1.00			Tubular steel poles for electric transmission and distribution lines of iron or													
1965 7399020 Calcument from framer and straws 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			shapers, sections, tubes, and the like prepared for use in structures of iron or steel												-	
1985 7300030 Present vested trans 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0															·	
ABGE 73000000 Processor wessels of into not seed a 2001 capacity Color. Processor wessels of into not seed a 2001 capa																
Second Continues of Proceedings Proceedings Procedure Proc																
			Other Reservoirs, tanks, vats and similar containers for any material of iron or steel, > 300l capacity, but not fitted with													
Page Page																
Seed 73101090 Containers of iron or steel 15	8659	73101020		15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
			containers of iron or	15	10		0	0		0	0	0		0	0	0
Sego Capacity Solution Capacity Solution Sego	8661	73102110		15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8684 73102920 Other Trunks and cases of iron or steel 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			capacity < 50L				-								-	
Other tanks, casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, rather tanks, casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, rather tanks, casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, rather tanks, casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, rather tanks, casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, rather tanks, casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, rather tanks, casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, rather tanks, casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, rather tanks, casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, rather tanks, casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, rather tanks, rathe															-	-
See See 73110010 Liquefled petroleum gas (L.P.G) cylinder of iron or steel 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Other tanks, casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, or iron or													
No. Low pressure very linder (working pressure upto 35.2 kg/sq.cm 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8666	73110010		15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8668 73110030 RySq.cm), or iron or steel 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8667	73110020	Low pressure cylinder (working pressure upto 35.2 kg/sq.cm other than	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Secondary Steel 15	8668	73110030	kg/sq.cm), or iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8671 73121020 Wire ropes, galvanised, of iron or steel 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8669	73110090		15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8672 73121030 Stranded wire, of iron or steel 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							·	·	·			J				
8673 73121090 Ropes and cables, of iron or steel 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0											-			-	-	
8674 7312900 Plaited bands, Sings and the like or iron or steel, not electrically insulated 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							-		-		-		-	-	-	
8675 7313010 Barbed wire of iron or steel 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Plaited bands, slings and the like or iron or steel,, not electrically				-				-			·	-	
Twisted hoop or single flat wire, barbed or not, and loosely this fed double 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0				15			n	n	n	n	n	n	n	n	n	0
8677 73141200 Woven cloth of endless bands for machinery, of stainless steel 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Twisted hoop or single flat wire, barbed or not, and loosely twisted double				Ů			Ů				-	- ŭ	
8679 73141490 Other woven cloth, of stainless steel 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8677	73141200	· ·	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8680 73141910 Wire gauze (wire cloth, wire mesh) of other iron and steel 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8678	73141410	Wire gauze (wire cloth, wire mesh) of stainless steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9691 72141000 Other woven cloth of other iron or steel (other than stainless 45 40 TEL 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							-	-					-			
	8680	73141910		15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	8681	73141990		15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	lle of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8682	73142010	Wire netting of iron or steel welded, <3mm cross sectional dimension, mesh size > 100cm2	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8683	73142090	Other grill, netting and fencing, welded at the intersection,<3mm cross sectional dimension, mesh size > 100cm2	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8684	73143100	Other grill, netting and fencing, welded at the intersection, plated or coated with zinc	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8685	73143900	Other cloth, grill, netting and fencing, welded at the intersection, not plated or coated with zinc	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8686	73144110	Wire netting of iron or steel, coated with zinc	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8687	73144190	Other cloth, grill netting or fencing, plated or coated with zinc	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8688	73144210	Wire netting of iron or steel, coated with plastics	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8689	73144290	Other cloth, grill netting or fencing of iron or steel, coated with plastics	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8690	73144910	Wire netting of iron or steel, uncoated or coated with materials other than plastics or zinc	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8691	73144990	Other cloth, grill netting and fencing, uncoated or coated with materials other than plastics or zinc	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8692	73145000	Expanded metal of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8693	73151100	Roller chain of iron or steel	15 15	10 10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8694 8695	73151210 73151220	Lifting and hoisting chain of iron or steel Ship chain, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8696	73151290	Other articulated link chain of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8697	73151900	Parts of chain, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8698	73152000	Skid chain, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8699	73158100	Stud link, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8700 8701	73158200 73158900	Other, welded link of iron or steel Other chains of iron or steel	15 15	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8702	73158900	Other parts of chain, of iron of steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8703	73160010	Anchors and grapnels, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8704	73160090	Parts of anchors and grapnels, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8705	73170011	Nail for animal shoes, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8706 8707	73170012 73170013	Nails for fixing heel strips and toe plates, of iron or steel Wire nails, of iron or steel	15 15	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8708	73170013	Other nails, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8709	73170021	Dog's spikes, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8710	73170029	Other Spikes (other than dog spikes) of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8711	73170030	Tacks, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8712	73170091	Staples, other than in strips and drawing pins of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8713	73170099	Corrugated nails, staples in strips and similar articles of iron or steel, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8714	73181110	Screw machine, of iron or steel	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8715	73181190	Other Coach screws, of iron or steel	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8716 8717	73181200 73181300	Other wood screws of iron or steel Screw hooks and screw rings, of iron or steel	15 15	15 15	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8718	73181400	Self-tapping screws, of iron or steel	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8719	73181500	Other screws and bolts, whether or not with their nuts or washers, of iron or steel	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8720	73181600	Nuts, of iron or steel	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8721	73181900	Other threaded articles, of iron or steel	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8722	73182100	Spring washers and other lock washers, of iron and steel	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8723 8724	73182200 73182300	Other non threaded washers, of iron or steel Rivets, of iron or steel	15 15	15 15	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8725	73182400	Cotters and cotter-pins, of iron or steel	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8726	73182910	Circlips, of iron or steel	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8727	73182990	Other non threaded articles, of iron or steel	25	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8728	73194010	Safety pins, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8729 8730	73194090 73199000	Other pins (apart from safety pins), of iron or steel Sewing needles, knitting needles, bodkins, crochet hooks, embroidery	15 15	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		stilettos and similar articles, for use in the hand, of iron or steel	-	<u>-</u>						-					•

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8731	73201011	Leaf springs for motor vehicles, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8732	73201012	Leaf springs for railways and tramways, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8733	73201019	Other Leaf-springs, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8734	73201020	Leaves for springs, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8735	73202000 73209010	Helical springs, of iron or steel	15 15	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8736 8737	73209010	Coil spring for railways, tramways, of iron or steel Spring pins, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8738	73209020	Other springs, of iron and steel	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8739	73211110	Cookers and kitchen stoves, of iron or steel for gas fuel or for both gas and other fuels	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8740	73211120	Other stoves, of iron or steel for gas fuel or for both gas and other fuels	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8741	73211190	Other cooking appliances, of iron or steel, for gas fuel or for both gas and other fuels	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8742	73211210	Cookers and kitchen stoves, of iron or steel for liquid fuels	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8743	73211220	Other stove, of iron or steel for liquid fuels	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8744	73211290	Other cooking appliances, of iron or steel for liquid fuel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8745	73211910	Cookers and kitchen stoves, of iron or steel, for other fuel including solid fuel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8746	73211990	Other stoves and appliances, of iron or steel, for other fuel including solid fuel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8747	73218100	Other non electric appliances (other than for cooking), of iron or steel, for gas fuel or for both gas and other fuels	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8748	73218200	Other non electric appliances (other than for cooking), of iron or steel, for liquid fuel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8749	73218910	Clay tandoor (oven with iron or steel body and earthen grates), of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8750	73218990	Other cooking appliances of iron or steel, including appliances for solid fuel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8751	73219000	Parts of stoves, ranges, groves, cookers, barbecues, braziers, gas-rings,, plater warmers and similar non electric domestic appliances of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8752	73221100	Radiators and parts thereof of cast iron	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8753	73221900	Radiators and parts thereof of other iron (other than cast iron)	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		or steel				•					•		•		
8754	73229010	Air heaters and hot air distributors of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8755	73229090	Parts of air heaters and hot air distributors of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8756	73231000	Iron or steel wool; pot scourers and scouring or polishing pads, gloves and the like, of iron or steel	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8757	73239110	Pans of cast iron, not enamelled	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8758	73239190	Other table, kitchen or other household articles of cast iron, not enamelled	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8759	73239200	Table, kitchen or other household articles of cast iron, enamelled:	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8760	73239310	Pressure cookers of stainless steel	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8761	73239390	Other table, kitchen and household articles of stainless steel	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8762	73239410	Ghamellas of iron (other than cast iron) or steel, enamelled	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8763	73239420	Utensil of iron (other than cast iron) or steel, enamelled	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8764	73239490	Other table, kitchen and other household articles of iron (other than cast iron) or steel, enamelled	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8765	73239910	Utensils of galvanised iron	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8766	73239920	Utensils of iron or steel (other than galvanised iron)	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8767	73239990	Other table, kitchen or household articles of iron or steel	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8768	73241000	Sinks and wash basins, of stainless steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8769	73242100	Baths of cast iron, whether or not enamelled	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8770	73242900	Other baths of iron or steel (apart from those of cast iron)	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8771	73249000	Other sanitaryware of iron or steel, including parts	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8772	73251000	Other articles of non-malleable cast iron	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8773	73259100	Grinding balls and similar articles for mills of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8774	73259910	Other cast articles of iron	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8775 8776	73259920 73259930	Other cast articles of alloy steel Other cast articles of stainless steel	15 15	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8777	73259930	Rudders for ships or boats, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8778	73259992	Drain covers, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8779	73259993	Plates and frames for sewage water or similar system, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8780	73259999	Other cast articles of iron or steel	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8781	73261100	Grinding balls and similar articles for mills, forged or stamped, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8782	73261910	Other articles of iron or steel, forged or stamped, for automobiles and Earth moving implements	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8783	73261990	Other articles of iron or steel, forged or stamped, but not further worked	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8784	73262010	Tyre bead wire rings intended for use in the manufacture of tyres for cycles and cycle-rickshaws, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8785	73262090	Other articles of iron or steel wire	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8786	73269010	Belt lacing of steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8787	73269020	Belt fasteners for machinery belts, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8788	73269030	Drain covers, plates, and frames for sewages, water or similar system, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8789	73269040	Enamelled iron ware (excluding utensil & sign board), of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8790	73269050	Grinding media balls and cylpebs, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8791	73269060	Manufactures of stainless steel (excluding utensils)	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8792	73269070	Articles of clad metal, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8793	73269080	Parts of ships, floating structure and vessels (excluding hull, propellers and paddle-wheels), of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8794	73269091	Shanks, of iron or steel	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8795	73269099	SIM socket/Other Mechanical items (Metal) for use in manufacture of cellular mobile phones, of iron or steel	25	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8796	74010010	Copper mattes	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8797	74010090	Cement copper (precipitated copper)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8798	74020010	Blister copper	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
8799	74020090	Other Unrefined copper; copper anodes for electrolytic refining (apart from blister copper)	5	5	TR	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5
8800	74031100	Cathodes and sections of cathodes of refined copper	5	5	TR	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5
8801 8802	74031200 74031300	Wire-bars of copper Billets of copper	5 5	<u> </u>	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
8803	74031300	Other refined copper	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
8804	74031300	Copper-zinc base alloys (brass)	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
8805	74032210	Phosphor bronze	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
8806	74032290	Other Copper-tin base alloys (bronze)	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
8807	74032900	Other copper alloys (other than master alloys of heading 7405)	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
8808	74040011	Empty or discharged cartridges of all bores and sizes of copper	5	2.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8809	74040012	Copper scrap, namely the following Copper wire scrap covered by ISRI Code words Barley, Berry and Birch; copper scrap covered by ISRI Code word Candy; Unalloyed copper scrap covered by ISRI Code word Cliff; Copper wire nodules scrap covered by ISRI code words Clove, Cobra and Cocoa; light copper scrap covered by ISRI code word Dream; muntz matel tubes covered by ISRI code word palms	5	2.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8810	74040019	Other waste and scrap of copper	5	2.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8811	74040021	Empty or discharged cartridges of all bores and sizes of copper	5	2.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8812	74040022	Brass scrap, namely the following: https://doi.org/10.10/ Brass scrap, namely the following: https://doi.org/10.10/ Red brass scrap covered by ISRI Code word Ebony; https://doi.org/10.10/ Code word Enery; https://doi.org/10.10/ Scrap covered by ISRI Code word Enery; https://doi.org/10.10/ Scrap covered by ISRI Code word Enery; https://doi.org/10.10/	5	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11		5	Standard	F// (1 D / 100	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8813	74040024	Bronze scrap, including the following: maganese bronze solids covered ISRI code word 'Parch'; High lead bronze solids and borings covered by ISRI code word 'Elias'	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8814	74040025	Copper nickel scrap, including the following: new cupro nickel clips and solids covered by ISRI code word 'Dandy'; cupro nickel solids covered by ISRI code word'Daunt'; soldered cupro-nickel solids covered by ISRI code word 'Delta'; cupro nickel spinnings, turnings, borings covered by ISRI code word 'Decoy'	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8815	74040029	Other waste and scrap of copper alloys	5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8816	74050000	Master alloys of copper	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8817 8818	74061000 74062000	Copper powders of non-lamellar structure Copper powders of lamellar structure; flakes	5 5	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8819	74071010	Electrolytic copper rods or black copper rods	5	5	TR	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5
8820	74071020	Other copper rods of refined copper	5	5	TR	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5
8821 8822	74071030 74071040	Copper bars (excluding hollow bars) Hollow bars of copper br> Profiles:	5 5	5 5	TR TR	4.5 4.5	4	3.5 3.5	3	2.5 2.5	2.5 2.5	2.5 2.5	2.5 2.5	2.5 2.5	2.5 2.5
8823	74071040	Hollow profiles of copper	5	5	TR	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5
8824	74071059	Other profiles of copper	5	5	TR	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5
8825	74071090	Other, bars and rods of refined copper	5	5	TR	4.5	4	3.5	3	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5	2.5
8826 8827	74072110 74072120	Bars of copper-zinc base alloys (brass) Rods of copper-zinc base alloys (brass)	5 5	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8828	74072120	Hollow bars of copper zinc base alloys (brass)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8829	74072190	Other profiles of copper-zinc base alloys (brass)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8830	74072910	Rods of bronze and similar alloys of copper	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8831 8832	74072921 74072929	Hollow profiles of copper-zinc base alloys (bronze) Other profiles of copper-zinz base alloys (bronze)	5 5	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Copper bars, rods and profiles of other copper alloys (apart	_ ĭ	-			-	-	-	·	·		-		
8833	74072990	from bras and bronze)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8834	74081110	Copper weld wire, cross sectional dimension > 6mm	5	5	TEP over 5 years (TRQ of 150% of 3 years moving average volume)	4.0 (TRQ -	3.0 (TRQ -	2.0 (TRQ -	1.0 (TRQ -	0.0 (TRQ -	0.0 (TRQ - Moving				
8835	74081190	Other wire of refined copper, which the maximum cross- sectional dimension exceeds 6 mm	5	5	TEP over 5 years (TRQ of 150% of 3 years moving average volume)	85 000 MT)	95,000 MT)		115,000 MT)	125,000 MT)	Average of Years 2 to 4 in MT)	Average of Years 3 to 5 in MT)	Average of Years 4 to 6 in MT)	Average of Years 5 to 7 in MT)	Average of Years 6 to 8 in MT)
8836	74081910	Copper weld wire, cross sectional dimension < 6mm	5	5	TEP over 5 years (TRQ of 150% of 3 years moving average volume)						0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
8837	74081920	Welding wire of copper, cross sectional dimension < 6mm	5	5	TEP over 5 years (TRQ of 150% of 3 years moving average volume)	4.0 (TRQ - 270 MT)	3.0 (TRQ - 302.5 MT)	2.0 (TRQ - 335 MT)	1.0 (TRQ - 367.5 MT)	0.0 (TRQ - 400 MT)	(TRQ - Moving Average of Years 2 to 4	(TRQ - Moving Average of Years 3 to 5	(TRQ - Moving Average of Years 4 to 6	(TRQ - Moving Average of Years 5 to 7	(TRQ - Moving Average of Years 6 to 8
8838	74081990	Other wire of refined copper, cross sectional dimension < 6mm	5	5	TEP over 5 years (TRQ of 150% of 3 years moving average volume)						in MT)				
8839	74082110	Wire of copper-zinc based alloys (brass), of which the maximum cross-sectional dimension exceeds 6 mm	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8840	74082190	Wire of copper-zinc based alloys (brass), of which the maximum cross-sectional dimension is less than 6 mm	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8841	74082210	Silver plated flattened wire of copper (lametta)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8842	74082220	Wire of cupro nickel or nickel silver of which the maximum cross- sectional dimension exceeds 6 mm	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8843	74082290	Other wire of copper-nickel base alloys (cupro-nickel) or copper- nickel-zinc base alloys (nickel silver)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8844	74082910	Wire of bronze and similar alloys	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8845	74082990	Other copper wire of other copper alloys (apart from brass, cupro-nickel and nickel silver)	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8846	74091100	Copper plate/sheets/strips, thickness >0.15mm of refined copper in coils	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8847	74091900	Copper plate/sheets/strips, thickness >0.15mm of refined copper other than in coils	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8848	74092100	Copper plate/sheets/strips, thickness >0.15mm of copper-zinc based alloys (brass) in coils	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8849	74092900	Copper plate/sheets/strips, thickness >0.15mm of copper-zinc based alloys (brass), other than in coils	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8850	74093100	Copper plate/sheets/strips, thickness >0.15mm of copper-tin based alloys (bronze) in coils	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
Marcian Marc	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1965 1965	8851	74093900		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
100 100	8852	74094000	base alloys (cupro-nickel) or copper-nickel-zinc base alloys	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Part Part	8853	74099000		5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Part Part	8854	74101100	Copper foil of thickness <0.15mm, not backed of refined copper	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
No. Part 19200 Coper fine and present of inference on them, boarded of account of the part Part	8855	74101200	Copper foil of thickness <0.15mm, not backed of copper alloys	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
March Marc	8856	74102100	Copper foil of thickness <0.15mm, backed of refined copper	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Mathematics Mathematics	8857		Copper foil of thickness <0.15mm, backed of copper alloys	5	5		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
No. Part P	8858	74111000	Copper tubes and pipes of refined copper	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
No. Company 8859	74112100	Copper tubes and pipes of copper-zinc base alloys (brass)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Windows Section Company Comp	8860	74112200		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
PATE PATE				10			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6865 74120012 Note convention of praises 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							-		-							_
885 74122019 Other congress frienge of browns and similar alloys of Coper 10 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
8866 7412200 Tube and pipe filtings of bronze and strake alloys of copper. And 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0										_					_	
886						İ										
National Sectional Associated National Sectional Associate	8866	74122090	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Anison	8867	74130000		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2715/2800 7415	8868	74151000		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8871							·				·	_			Ţ	
Service of copper 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							v	-					-	·	·	
8874 74153910 Rives (excluding tubular or bifurcated) of copper 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							Ŭ		, i					,	·	
8874 74153990 Other threaded articles of copper (serve hooks etc) 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							-	-	-				-	,		
Post socurers and socuring or polishing pads, gloves and the like 20 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							-		-				_	-	-	
18876 74181021 Ulensis of brass 20 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Pot scourers and scouring or polishing pads, gloves and the like			İ									0	
1878 74181023 Ulensils of other copper alloys (apart from brass) 20 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8876	74181021		20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1889 74181034 E.P.N.S. Ware utensils 20 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8877	74181022	Utensils of copper	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
A							-							-		
See Nation Comparison Com							Ŭ		, i					,		
Art 181090 Parts of table, kitchen and household articles of copper 20 20 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8880	74181031		20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Season Compared Copper 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			E.P.N.S		<u> </u>											
8884 7419102 Parts of copper 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							Ŭ	-	-					,	·	
8885 74191010 Chain of copper 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							Ŭ		·	·	•	·	·	·		
8886 74191021 Parts of copper chains 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							Ŭ	-	-				-	,	·	
8887 74191029 Other parts of copper articles 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							0		0	0	0	0		0	0	0
Articles cast, moulded, stamped or forged, but not further worked of copper 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Other parts of copper articles				0		0	0				0	0	
8890 74199920 Articles of copper alloys electro-plated with nickel-silver 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8888	74199100		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8890 74199920 Articles of copper alloys electro-plated with nickel-silver 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8889	74199910		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8891 74199930 Articles of brass 10 10 TEI 0 <t< td=""><td>8890</td><td>74199920</td><td></td><td>10</td><td>10</td><td>TEI</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td></t<>	8890	74199920		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8893 74199990 Other articles of copper 10 10 TEI 0	8891	74199930	Articles of brass	10	10	TEI	0	0	0			0	0	0	U	0
8894 75011000 Nickel mattes 5 0 TEI 0 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>																
8895 75012000 metallurgy Nickel oxide sinters and other intermediate products of nickel 5 0 TEI 0								•		•	,				Ü	Ü
8896 75021000 Nickel, not alloyed 5 0 TEI 0 <t< td=""><td>8894</td><td>75011000</td><td></td><td>5</td><td>0</td><td>TEI</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td></t<>	8894	75011000		5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8897 75022010 Cupro-nickel containing more than 40 per cent by weight of nickel 5 0 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			metallurgy	-			-					1			-	
8897 / 75U22U10 nickel	8896	75021000		5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
THO I CO	8897	75022010		5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	8898	75022020	THORE	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8899	75022030	Nickel alloys containing more than 40 per cent by weight of nickel	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8900	75022040	Nickel alloys containing more than 10 % but not more than 40% by weight of nickel	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8901	75022090	Other Unwrought nickel	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8902	75030010	Nickel scrap, namely the following: New nickel scrap covered by ISRI Code word Aroma; Old nickel scrap covered by ISRI Code word Burly; New cupro nickel clips and solids covered by ISRI Code word Dandy; Cupro nickel solids covered by ISRI code word Dauht; Soldered cupro- nickel solids covered by ISRI code word Delta" soldered cupro- nickel solids covered by ISRI code word Desta" cupro nickel spinnings, turnings, borings covered by ISRI code word Depth" new monel clippings solids covered by ISRI code word Hitch new mixed monel solids covered by ISRI code word Hitch new mixed monel solids and clippings covered by ISRI code word Hitch new mixed monel solids and clippings covered by ISRI code word House old monel sheet and solids covered by ISRI code word Indian soldered monel sheet and solids covered by ISRI code word unto monel satings covered by ISRI code to dunto monel sheet and solids covered by ISRI code word by IsRI code word Indian soldered monel sheet and solids covered by ISRI code word by IsRI code word Sunton monel turnings covered by ISRI code Lemon monel turnings covered by ISRI code Lemon monel turnings covered by ISRI code word Lemur' nickel scrap obtained by breaking up of ships, boats and other floating structures, Nickel-iron batteries to sold free.	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8903	75030090	Other Nickel waste and scrap	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8904	75040000	NICKEL POWDERS AND FLAKES	5 5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8905 8906	75051110 75051120	Hollow bars of nickel, ot alloyed Other bar rods and profiles of nickel, not alloyed	5	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8907	75051120	Hollow bars of nickel alloys	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8908	75051220	Other bar, rods and profiles of nickel alloys	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8909	75052100	Wire of nickel, not alloyed	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8910	75052200	Wire of nickel alloys	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8911	75061000	Plates, sheets, strip and foil of nickel, not alloyed	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8912	75062000	Plates, sheets, strips and foil of nickel alloys	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8913	75071100	Tubes and pipes of nickel, not alloyed	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8914	75071200	Tubes and pipes of nickel alloys	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8915 8916	75072000 75081000	Tube or pipe fittings of nickel	5 5	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8917	75081000	Cloth, grill and netting, of nickel wire Electroplating anodes of nickel, wrought/unwrought	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8918	75089020	Blanks ordinarily used for manufacturing tubes & pipes of nickel	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8919	75089030	Nickel screen	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8920	75089090	Other articles of nickel and nickel alloy	5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8921	76011010	Ingots of aluminium, not alloyed	7.5	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8922	76011020	Billets of aluminium, not alloyed	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8923	76011030	Wire-bars of aluminium, not alloyed	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8924	76011040	Wire-rods of aluminium, not alloyed	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5 4.5	3	1.5 1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8925	76011090	Other unwrought aluminium, not alloyed			TEP over 5 years	-					-				
8926	76012010	Ingots of aluminium alloys	7.5	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8927	76012020	Billets of aluminium alloys	7.5	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8928	76012030	Wire-bars of aluminium alloys	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8929 8930	76012040 76012090	Wire-rods of aluminium alloys Other aluminium alloys	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	6	4.5 4.5	3	1.5 1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8931	76020010	Aluminium scrap, namely the following: strong sphic sheets covered by ISRI Code word Tablet; New, Clean aluminium lithographic sheets covered by ISRI Code word Tablet; New, Clean aluminium lithographic sheets covered by ISRI Code word Tabloid; sheets covered by ISRI Code word Tabloid; sheets covered lithographic sheets covered by ISRI Code word Tabloid; sheets covered lithographic sheets covered by ISRI code word lithographic sheets covered by IS	5	2.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8932	76020090	Other waste and scrap of aluminium	5	2.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
8933	76031010	Aluminium powder for thermit process	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8934	76031090	Other aluminium powders of non-lamellar structur	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8935	76032000	Aluminium powders of lamellar structure; Aluminium flakes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8936	76041010	Wire rods of aluminium, not alloyed	7.5	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8937	76041020	Bars and rods,other than wire rod, of aluminium, not alloyed	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8938	76041031	Hollow profiles of aluminium, not alloyed	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
		·													

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Docarintian	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
0		Description	Rate (%)		Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8939 8940	76041039	Other profiles of aluminium, not alloyed	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8940	76042100 76042910	Hollow profiles of aluminium alloys Hard drawn bare aluminium conductors steel re-inforced	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5 4.5	3	1.5 1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
		(A.C.S.R.)										-			
8942 8943	76042920 76042930	Wire rods of aluminium alloys Bars and rods,other than wire rods of aluminium alloys	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	6	4.5 4.5	3	1.5 1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
												0			
8944	76042990	Other profiles (apart from hollow profiles) of aluminium alloys Aluminium wire of aluminium not alloyed of which the maximum	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0		0	0	0
8945	76051100	cross-sectional dimension exceeds 7 mm Aluminium wire of aluminium not alloyed of which the maximum	7.5	7.5	TEP over 10 years	6.75	6	5.25	4.5	3.75	3	2.25	1.5	0.75	0
8946	76051910	cross-sectional dimension exceeds 6 mm but does not exceed 7 mm, Other:	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8947	76051991	Hard drawn bare-solid aluminium wire of aluminium not alloyed, cross section dimension < 6mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8948	76051999	Other,Aluminium wire of aluminium not alloyed, cross section dimention < 6mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8949	76052100	Aluminium wire of aluminium alloys of which the maximum cross- sectional dimension exceeds 7 mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8950	76052910	Aluminium wire of aluminium alloys of which the maximum cross- sectional dimension exceeds 6 mm but does not exceed 7 mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8951	76052990	Other Aluminium wire of aluminium alloys, cross sectional dimension < 6mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8952	76061110	Rectangular electrolytic plates or sheets of aluminium not alloyed, thickness > 0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8953	76061190	Other plates or sheets of aluminium not alloyed, thickness > 0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8954	76061200	Rectangular plates or sheets of aluminium alloys, thickness > 0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8955	76069110	Circles of aluminium not alloyed, thickness >0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8956	76069120	Electrolytic plates or sheets, not rectangular, thickness >0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8957	76069190	Other aluminium plates, sheets, strips, not rectangular, thickness >0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8958	76069210	Circles of aluminium alloys, thickness >0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8959	76069290	Other plates, sheets and strips of aluminium alloys, non rectangular, thickness >0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8960	76071110	Aluminium foil, not backed, rolled but not further worked, thickness <0.2mm, ordinarily used for tea chest lining	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8961	76071190	Other aluminium foil, not backed, rolled but not further worked, thickness <0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8962	76071910	Aluminium foil not backed or rolled , thickness <0.2mm, ordinarily used for tea chest lining	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8963	76071991	Plain aluminium foil not backed or rolled , thickness <0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8964	76071992	Embossed aluminium foil not backed or rolled , thickness <0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8965	76071993	Perforated or cut-to-shape aluminium foil not backed or rolled , thickness <0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8966	76071994	Coated aluminium foil not backed or rolled , thickness <0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8967	76071995	Printed aluminium foil not backed or rolled , thickness <0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8968	76071999	Other (other than plain, embossed, perforated, coated or printed) aluminium foil not backed or rolled , thickness <0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8969	76072010	Alumnium foil, backed, ordinarily used for tea chest lining, thickness <0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8970	76072090	Other alumnium foil, backed, thickness <0.2mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
8971	76081000	Tubes and pipes, of aluminium, not alloyed	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8972 8973	76082000 76090000	Tubes and pipes of aluminium alloys Aluminium tube or pipe fittings (for example, couplings, elbows,	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8974	76101000	sleeves) Doors, windows and their frames and thresholds for doors of	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		aluminium			-	_			_		-			-	
8975	76109010	Aluminium structures Parts of aluminium structures, not alcounters specified	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8976	76109020	Parts of aluminium structures, not elsewhere specified Aluminium plates, rods, profiles, tubes and the like prepared for	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	_	0	0	0	0	0	0
8977	76109030	use in structures	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

CL N-	110 0 0 - 4 -	Description.	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
8978	76109090	Parts of aluminium plates , rods, profiles, tubes and the like prepared for use in structures	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8979	76110000	Aluminium reservoirs, tanks, vats and similar containers, for any material (other than compressed or liquefied gas), of a capacity exceeding 300L, whether or not lined or heat-insulated, but not fitted with mechanical or thermal equipment	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8980	76121010	Plain aluminium collapsable tubular containers	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8981	76121020	Lacquered aluminium collapsable tubular containers	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8982 8983	76121030 76121090	Printed aluminium collapsable tubular containers Other aluminium collapsible tubular containers	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2 2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8984	76129010	Other (except collapsible tubular containers) plain aluminium casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, capacity < 300L, not fitted with mechanical and thermal equipment	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8985	76129020	Other (except collapsible tubular containers) laquered aluminium casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, capacity < 300L, not fitted with mechanical and thermal equipment	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8986	76129030	Other (except collapsible tubular containers) printed aluminium casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, capacity < 300L, not fitted with mechanical and thermal equipment	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8987	76129090	Other (except collapsible tubular containers and other than plain, laquered or printed) aluminium casks, drums, cans, boxes and similar containers, capacity < 300L, not fitted with mechanical and thermal equipment	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8988	76130011	Plain aluminium low pressure cylinders for compressed or liquified gas	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8989	76130012	Lacquered aluminium low pressure cylinders for compressed or liquified gas	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8990	76130013	Printed aluminium low pressure cylinders for compressed or liquified gas	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8991	76130019	Other aluminium low pressure cylinders for compressed or liquified gas	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8992	76130021	Plain aluminium high pressure cylinders for compressed or liquified gas	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8993	76130022	Lacquered aluminium high pressure cylinders for compressed or liquified gas	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8994	76130023	Printed aluminium high pressure cylinders for compressed or liquified gas	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8995	76130029	Other aluminium high pressure cylinders for compressed or liquified gas	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8996	76130091	Other plain aluminium containers for compressed or liquified gas	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8997	76130092	Other lacquered aluminium containers for compressed or liquified gas	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8998	76130093	Other printed aluminium containers for compressed or liquified gas	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
8999	76130099	Other aluminium containers for compressed or liquefied gas	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9000	76141000	Stranded wire,cables, plaited bands and the like of aluminium, not electrically insulated with steel core	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9001	76149000	Stranded wire,cables, plaited bands and the like of aluminium, not electrically insulated without steel core	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9002	76151011	Pressure cookers of aluminium,	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9003 9004	76151012 76151021	Solar collectors of aluminium Non-stick utensils of aluminium	20 20	20 20	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	16 16	12 12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9005	76151021	Other utensils (apart from non stick) of aluminium	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9006	76151030	Other table, kitchen or household articles of aluminium	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9007	76151040	Pot scourers and scouring or polishing pads, gloves and the like of aluminium	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9008	76151090	Parts of table, kitchen and other household articles of aluminium; pot scourers and scouring or polishing pads, gloves and the likes of aluminium	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9009	76152010	Sanitary ware of aluminium and aluminium alloys for indoor use	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9010 9011	76152020 76152090	Parts of sanitaryware of aluminium Other Sanitary ware (not for indoor use) of aluminium	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9011	70102090	Other Sanitary ware (not for indoor use) or aluminium	10	10	i EP over 5 years	0	Ö	4		U	U	U	U	U	U

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schod	ulo of Tariff D	ate Concessi	ions (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9012	76161000	Nails, tacks, staples (other than those of heading 8305), screws, bolts, nuts, screw hooks, rivets, cotters, cotter-pins,	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9013	76169100	washers and similar articles of aluminium Cloth, grill, netting and fencing, of aluminium wire	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9013	76169100	Expanded metal of aluminium and aluminium alloys	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9015	76169920	Chains of aluminium	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9016	76169930	Bobbins of aluminium	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9017	76169990	Other articles of aluminium (including artware)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9018	78011000	Refined lead	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Unrefined lead containing by weight antimony as the principal												•	
9019	78019100 78019910	other element Pig lead	5	5 5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9021	78019920	Other unrefined lead	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9022	78019930	Unrefined lead alloys	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9023	78019990	Other unwrought lead	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9024	78020010	Lead scrap, namely the following: Scrap lead-soft covered by ISRI Code word 'Racks; Mixed hard' soft scrap lead covered by ISRI Code word Radio; Lead covered copper cable covered by ISRI Code word Relay; Wheel weights covered by ISRI Code word 'roses' Mixed mommon babbit covered by ISRI code word 'Roses'	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9025	78020090	Other Lead waste and scrap	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9026	78041110	Sheets and strip of lead , thickness <0.2mm	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9027	78041120	Foil of lead, thickness <0.2mm	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9028	78041910	Plates of lead	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9029	78041990	Other sheets, strips of lead, thickness >0.2mm	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9030	78042000	Lead powders and flakes	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9031	78060010	Sanitary fixtures of lead	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9032	78060020	Indian lead seals	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9033	78060030	Blanks of lead	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9034	78060090	Other articles of lead	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9035	79011100	Unwrought zinc, not alloyed containing by weight 99.99% or more of zinc	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9036	79011200	Unwrought zinc, not alloyed containing by weight less than 99.99% of zinc	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9037	79012010	Mozak or alloys of zinc and aluminium containing not less than 94% by weight of zinc	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9038	79012090	Other unwrought zinc alloys	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9039	79020010	Zinc scrap, namely the following: https://doi.org/10.10 Code word Saves; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scabs; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scabs; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://doi.org/10.10 Its Code word Scope; https://d	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9040	79020090	Other Zinc waste and scrap	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9041	79031000	Zinc dust	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9042	79039000	Zinc powders and flakes	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9043 9044	79040011	Hollow bars of zinc	5	5 5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9044	79040012 79040019	Rods, including wire rods of zinc Other zinc bars (other than hollow bars)	5 5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9045	79040019	Hollow profiles of zinc	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9047	79040021	Angles, shapes and sections of zinc	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9048	79040022	Other profiles of zinc	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9049	79040029	Wires of zinc	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9050	79050010	Calots of zinc	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9051	79050020	Plates of zinc	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9052	79050030	Sheets, strip and circles of zinc	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9053	79050040	Foil of zinc	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9054	79070010	Sanitary fixtures of zinc	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9055	79070090	Other articles of zinc (including tubes, pipes, tube or pipe fittings)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9056	80011010	Block of tin, not alloyed	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9057	80011090	Ingots, pigs, slabs and other primary forms of tin	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9058	80012000	Tin alloys	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9059	80020010	Tin scrap, namely the following: str> Block tin covered by ISRI Code word Ranch; tode word Raves; edr> Pewter covered by ISRI Code word Raves; edr> Pewter covered by ISRI Code word Ranks.	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9060	80020090	Other Tin waste and scrap	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9061	80030010	Hollow bars of tin	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9062	80030020	Bars,other than hollow bars and rods of tin	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9063	80030030	Profiles of tin	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9064	80030040	Wires of tin	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Ctondord		Tariff Modality				0-1	.l(T:((D		: (0/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9065	80070010	Blanks of tin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9066	80070090	Other articles of tin	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9067	81011000	Tungsten Powders	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9068	81019400	Unwrought tungsten, including bars and rods obtained simply by sintering	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9069	81019600	Wire of unwrought tungsten	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9070	81019700	Waste and scrap of tungsten	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9071	81019910	Tungsten filament	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9072	81019990	Other articles of tungsten (including bars and rods other than those obtained simply by sintering, plates, sheets, strip and foil)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9073	81021000	Molybdenum Powders	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Unwrought molybdenum, including bars and rods obtained simply	_	_	TEI	•				_	_	_	_	•	
9074	81029400	by sintering;	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9075	81029510	Hollow bars of molybdenum	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9076	81029590	Other bars and rods, other than those simply obtained by sintering, profiles, plates, sheets, strip and foil of molybdenum	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9077	81029600	Wire of molybdenum	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9078	81029700	Waste and scrap of molybdenum	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9079	81029900	Other articles of molybdenum	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9080	81032010	Hollow bars of unwrought tantalum	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9081	81032090	Other bars and rods of unwrought tantalum obtained simply by sintering	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9082	81033000	Waste and scrap of tantalum	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9083	81039000	Other articles of tantalum	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9084	81041100	Unwrought magnesium containing at least 99.8% by weight of magnesium	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9085	81041900	Other unwrought magnesium	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9086	81042010	Magnesium scrap, namely the following: magnesium clips covered by ISRI code word 'wafer'; magnesium scrap covered by ISRI code word 'Walnut'; magnesium engraver plates covered by ISRI code word 'Wine'; magnesium dock boards covered by ISRI code word 'Wood'; magnesium turninigs covered by ISRI code word 'world'	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9087	81042090	Other waste and scrap of magnesium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9088	81043010	Raspings, turnings and granules graded according to size of	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9089	81043020	magnesium Magnesium powders	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	-1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9090	81049010	Other magnesium and magnesium base alloys, wrought	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9091	81049010	Flakes of magnesium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9092	81049030	Wire of magnesium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9093	81049090	Other articles of magnesium	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9094	81052010	Cobalt mattes and other intermediate products of cobalt metallurgy	5	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9095	81052020	Cobalt unwrought	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9096	81052030	Powders of cobalt	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9097	81053000	Waste and scrap of cobalt	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9098	81059000	Other articles of cobalt	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9099	81060010	Bismuth , unwrought	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9100	81060020	Waste and scrap of bismuth and bismuth alloys, including bismuth powder	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9101	81060030	Bismuth, wrought	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9102	81060090	Other articles of bismuth	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9103	81072000	Unwrought cadmium; powders	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	11	0	0	0	0	0	0
9104	81073000	Cadbium waste and scrap	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9105	81079010	Cadmium, wrought	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9106	81079090	Other articles of cadbium	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9107	81082000	Unwrought titanium; powders	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9108	81083000	Titanium waste and scrap;	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9109	81089010	Titanium, wrought	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9110	81089090	Articles of titanium	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
9111	81092000	Unwrought zirconium; powders	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9112	81093000	Waste and scrap of zirconium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9113	81099000	Other zirconium and articles thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9114	81101000	Unwrought antimony; powders	5 5	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9115 9116	81102000 81109000	Waste and scrap of antimony Other antimony and articles thereof	10	2.5 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9116	811109000	Unwrought manganese and manganese base allovs	5	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
9117	81110010	Waste and scrap of manganese base allovs	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9119	81110030	Wrought manganese	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0110	01110000	1oag.a.manganooo	J	ı		U	U	U	J	J	U	U	U	U	

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			1
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9120	81110090	Other manganese and articles thereof	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
9121	81121200	Berrylium unwrought; powders	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9122	81121300	Waste and scrap of berrylium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9123	81121900	Other berrylium and articles thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9124 9125	81122100 81122200	Chromium unwrought; powders Waste and scrap of chromium	5 5	5 5	TEP over 5 years	0	3 0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9125	81122900	Other chromium and articles thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9127	81125100	Thallium unwrought; powders	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9128	81125200	Waste and scrap of thallium	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9129	81125900	Other thallium and articles thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9130	81129200	Other metals (germanium, vanadium, gallium, hafnium, indium, niobium, rhenium) unwrought; waste and scrap; powders	5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9131	81129900	Other metals (germanium, vanadium, gallium, hafnium, indium, niobium, rhenium) and articles thereof	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9132	81130010	Cermets, unwrought	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9133	81130020	Waste and scrap of cermets	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9134	81130030	Articles of cermets	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9135	81130090	Other cermets and articles thereof	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9136 9137	82011000 82013000	Spades and shovels of base metals	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9137	82013000 82014000	Mattocks, picks, hoes and rakes of base metals Axes, bill hooks and similar hewing tools of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Secateurs and similar one-handed pruners and shears													
9139	82015000	(including poultry shears) of base metals Hedge shears, two-handed pruning shears and similar two-	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9140	82016000	Anaded shears of base metals Other hand tools of a kind used in agriculture, horticulture of	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9141 9142	82019000 82021010	forestry of base metals Metal working hand saws of base metals	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9142	82021010	Wood working and similar hand saws of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9143	82021020	Other hand saws of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9145	82022000	Band saw blades of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9146	82023100	Circular saw blades (including slitting or slotting saw blades) with working part of steel	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9147	82023900	Other circular saw blades (including slitting or slotting saw blades), including parts thereof of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9148	82024000	Chain saw blades of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9149	82029110	Machine operated straight saw blades of base metals, for working metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9150	82029120	Hand operated straight saw blades of base metals, for working metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9151	82029910	Hacksaw frames of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9152	82029990	Other blades for saws of all kinds of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9153	82031000	Files, rasps and similar tools of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9154	82032000	Pliers (including cutting pliers), pincers, tweezers and similar tools of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9155	82033000	Metal cutting shears and similar tools of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9156	82034010	Perforating punches and pipe cutters of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9157	82034090	Other hand tools of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9158 9159	82041110 82041120	Hand operated non adjustable spanners of base metals	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9160	82041210	Hand operated no adjustable wrenches of base metals Hand operated adjustable spanners of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9161	82041210	Hand operated adjustable spanners of base metals Hand operated adjustable wrenches of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9162	82042000	Interchangeable spanner sockets, with or without handles of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9163	82051000	Drilling, threading or tapping tools of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9164	82052000	Hammers and sledge hammers of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9165	82053000	Planes, chisels, gouges and similar cutting tools for working wood of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9166	82054000	Screwdrivers of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9167	82055110	Can or cork opener of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9168	82055190	Other household tools (apart from can/cork opener) of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9169	82055910	Grease guns (excluding compressed air type)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9170 9171	82055920 82055930	Metal working hand tools Hand tools for specified uses, such as, watch making tools,	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9172	82055940	goldsmith tools of base metals Forks other than those of headings 8201 (for agriculture,	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9173	82055990	horticulture, forestry) and 8215 (kitchenware) of base metals	10			8	6	4	2		0	0	^		
91/3	02035990	Other hand tools (including glazier diamonds) of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	ŏ	6	4	2	0	0	U	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9174	82056000	Blow lamps of base metals Vices, clamps and the like of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9175 9176	82057000 82059010	Anvils and portable forges of base metals	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9177	82059020	Grinding wheels with frame, hand or pedal-operated of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9178	82059030	Sets of articles of two or more of the foregoing sub-headings (hand tools) of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9179	82059090	Other hand tools of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9180	82060010	Garage tools in sets of base metals put up for retail sale	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9181	82060090	Other tools of base metals of two or more heading HS 8202- 8205 (hand tools) put up in sets for retail sale	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9182	82071300	Rock drilling or earth boring tools with working part of cermets of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9183	82071900	Other (other than working part of cermets) rock drilling or earth boaring tools, including parts of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9184	82072000	Dies for drawing or extruding metal of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9185	82073000	Tools for pressing, stamping or punching of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9186	82074010	Chasers of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9187	82074090	Other tools for tapping or threading of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9188	82075000	Tools for drilling, other than for rock drilling of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9189 9190	82076010 82076090	Reamers of base metals Other tooles for hering or breaching of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9190	82076090 82077010	Other tooles for boring or broaching of base metals Milling cutters of base metals	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9192	82077090	Other tooles for milling of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9193	82078000	Tools for turning of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9194	82079010	Other interchangeable tools for metal working hand tools of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9195	82079020	Other interchangeable tools for Wood working hand tools of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9196	82079030	Lathe tools and tool belts of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9197	82079090	Other interchangeable tools of base metals for hand tools or for machine tools	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9198	82081000	Knives and cutting blades for metal working of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9199	82082000	Knives and cutting blades for wood working of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9200	82083000	Knives and cutting blades for kitchen appliances or for machines used by the food industry of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9201	82084000	Knives and cutting blades of base metals for agricultural, horticultural or forestry machines	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9202	82089010	Knives and cutting blades of base metals for paper cutting machines	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9203	82089020	Bell skiving knives of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9204	82089030	Band knife of base metals for splitting machine	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9205	82089040	Cutting and clicking dies of base metals Other Knives and cutting blades, for machines or for mechanical	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9206	82089090	appliances	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9207	82090010	Tungsten carbide tips, unmounted, of cermets	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9208	82090090	Other plates , sticks, tips and the like for tools, unmounted, of cermets	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9209	82100000	Hand-operated mechanical appliances of base metals, weighing 10 kg. Or less, used in the preparation, conditioning or serving of food or drink	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9210	82111000	Sets of assorted articles of knives with cutting blades, of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9211	82119100	Table knives having fixed blades of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9212	82119200	Other knives having fixed blades of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9213	82119310	Pocket knives of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9214 9215	82119390 82119400	Other knives having other than fixed blades of base metals Knife blades of base metals	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9216	82119500	Knife handles of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9217	82121010	Twin type shaving razor of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9218	82121090	Other razor (other than twin type shaving) of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9219	82122011	Disposable catridge blade of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9220	82122019	Other safety razor blades of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9221 9222	82122020 82129000	Safety razor blade blanks, in strips of base metals Other parts or razors and razor blades of base metals	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Scissors, tailors' shears and similar shears, and blades therefor					6			0			0		
9223	82130000	of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

a			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9224	82141010	Paper knives, letter openers, erasing knives, pencil sharpeners of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9225	82141090	Blades of paper knives, letter openers, erasing knives, and pencil sharperners of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9226	82142010	Nail cutters of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9227	82142090	Other manicure or pedicure sets and instruments (including nail files) of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9228	82149010	Handles of cutlery of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9229	82149090	Other article of cutlery (hair clippers, butchers/ kitchen cleavers, choppers and mincing knives etc.	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9230	82151000	Sets of assorted articles of kitchen /tableware of base metals containing at least one article plated with precious metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9231	82152000	Other sets of assorted articles of kitchen/ tableware of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9232	82159100	Sets of assorted articles of kitchen /tableware of base metals plated with precious metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9233	82159900	Other kitchen/ tableware articles of base metals (ex. spoons, forks, ladles, skimmers, cake-servers, fish- knives, butter-knives, sugar tongs etc.)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9234	83011000	Padlocks of base metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9235	83012000	Locks of a kind used for motor vehicles of base metal	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9236	83013000	Locks of a kind used for furniture of base metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9237	83014010	Combination locks of base metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9238	83014090	Other locks of base metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9239	83015000	Clasps and frames with clasps, incorporating locks of base metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9240	83016000	Parts of padlocks, locks, clasps and frames with clasps of base metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9241	83017000	Keys presented separately padlocks, locks, clasps and frames with clasps of base metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9242	83021010	Hinges of steel	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9243 9244	83021020 83021090	Hinges of brass Hinges of other base metals (other than steel and brass)	15 15	15 15	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9245	83022000	Castors of base metal	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9246	83023010	Curve drive stakes of base metal suitable for motor vehicles	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9247	83023090	Other mountings, fittings and similar articles of base metals suitable for motor vehicles	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9248	83024110	Fittings for doors and windows of base metals	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9249	83024120	Tower bolts of base metals	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9250	83024190	Other mountings, fittings and similar articles of base metals suitable for buildings	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9251	83024200	Other mountings, fittings and similar articles of base metals suitable for furniture	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9252	83024900	Other mountings, fittings and similar articles of base metals	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9253	83025000	Hat-racks, hat-pegs, brackets and similar fixtures of base metals	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9254	83026000	Automatic door closers of base metals	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9255	83030000	Armoured or reinforced safes, strong boxes and doors and safe deposit lockers for strong rooms, cash or deed boxes and the like, of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9256	83040000	Filing, cabinets, card-index cabinets, paper trays, paper rests, pen trays, office stamp stands and similar office or desk equipment, of base metal, other than office furniture of heading 9403	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9257	83051000	Fittings for loose-leaf binders or files of base metals	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9258	83052000	Staples in strips of base metals	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9259	83059010	Pins(other than those of heading 7317) of base metals	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9260	83059020	Clips of base metals	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9261	83059090	Other fittings for letter clips/ corners, papers clips, indexing tags and similar office articals of base metals	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9262	83061000	Bells, gongs and the like Statuettes and other ornaments of base metals	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9263	83062110	Statuettes (excluding works of art) of base metals plated with precious metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9264	83062120	Trophies of base metals plated with precious metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9265	83062190	Other ornaments of base metals plated with precious metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0

CI N-	110.0.0	Description.	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description (1)	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9266	83062910	Statuettes (excluding works of art) of base metals not plated with precious metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9267	83062920	Trophies of base metals not plated with precious metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9268	83062990	Other ornaments of base metals not plated with precious metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9269	83063000	Photograph, picture or similar frames; mirrors of base metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9270	83071000	Flexible tubing of iron or steel	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9271 9272	83079000 83081010	Flexible tubing of other base metal Hooks and eyes of base metal	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9273	83081010	Eyelets for footwear of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9274	83081029	Other Eyelets (other than for footwear) of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9275	83082000	Tubular or bifurcated rivets of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9276	83089011	Buckles for footwear of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9277	83089019	Other buckles (other than for footwear) of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9278	83089020	Imitation zari spangles: of base metals	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9279	83089031	Beads and spangles of base metal for garments, made ups, knitwear, plastic and leather goods	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9280	83089039	Other beads and spangles of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9281	83089040	Fittings for travel requisites & leather goods of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9282	83089091	Clasps, frames with clasps, buckleclasps and the like of base metal for garments, made ups, knitwear, plastic and leather goods	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9283	83089099	Other clasps, frames with clasps, buckleclasps and the like of base metal of a kind used for footwear, jewellery,wrist watches, books, awnings, travel goods or saddlery or for other made of	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9284	83091000	articles Crown corks of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9285	83099010	Pilfer proof caps for packaging of base metal, all sorts, with or without washers or other fittings of cork, rubber, polyethylene or	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
0000	00000000	any other material	40	40	TED 5	0			0	0	0	0	0	0	
9286 9287	83099020 83099030	Aluminium caps, seals, capsules & closers Other seals of base metal	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9201	63099030	Other stoppers, caps and lids, capsules for bottles, threaded	10	10	TEF Over 5 years		0	4		U	U	U	U	0	
9288	83099090	bungs, bung covers and other packing accessories, of base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9289	83100010	Enamel iron signboard	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9290	83100090	Other sign-plates, name-plates address-plates and similar plates, numbers, letters and other symboles, of base metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9291	83111000	Coated electrodes of base metal, for electric-arc-welding	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9292	83112000	Cored wire of base metal, for electric-arc-welding	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9293	83113010	Wire and rods of agglomerated base metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9294	83113090	Other coated rods and cored wire, of base metal, for soldering, brazing or welding by flame	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9295	83119000	Other wire, rods, tubes, plates, electrodes and similar products, of base metal or of metal carbides, coated or cored with flux material, of a kind used for soldering, brazing, welding or deposition of metal or of metal carbides	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9296	84011000	Nuclear reactors	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9297	84012000	Machinery and apparatus for isotopic separation, and parts	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9298	84013000	thereof Fuel elements (cartridges), non-irradiated	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9299	84014000	Parts of Nuclear reactors	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9300	84021100	Watertube boilers with a steam production exceeding 45 t per	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9301	84021200	Water tube boilers with a steam production not exceeding 45 t	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9302	84021910	per hour Fire tube horizontal (lancashire) boilers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9302		Fire tube horizontal (lancashire) boilers Fire tube boilers vertical	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9304	84021990	Other vapour generating bolers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9305	84022000	Super-heated water boilers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9306	84029010	Parts of fire tube boilers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9307	84029020	Parts of watertube boilers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9308	84029090	Parts of other steam /vapour generating boilers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9309 9310	84031000 84039000	Boilers Parts of central heating boilers	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
					1										
9311	84041000	Auxiliary plants for use with boilers of heading 8402 or 8403	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9312	84042000	Condensers for steam or other vapour power units	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Ctondord		Toriff Madality				0-1	.l(T:((D		: (0/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	ule of Tariff R Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9313	84049000	Parts of auxiliary plant for use with boilers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9314	84051010	Producer gas or water gas generators	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9315	84051020	Acetylene gas generators	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9316	84051090	Other gas generators	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9317	84059000	Parts of producer gas or water gas generators	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9318 9319	84061000 84068100	Turbines for marine propulsion	7.5 10	7.5 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9319	84068200	Turbines of an output exceeding 40 MW Turbines of an output not exceeding 40 MW	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9321	84069000	Parts of steam/ other vapour turbines	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9322	84071000	Aircraft engines	15	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9323	84072100	Outboard marine propulsion motors	15	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9324	84072900	Other marine propulsion engine	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9325	84073110	Reciprocating piston engines < 50cc cylinder capacity for motor cycles	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9326	84073190	Other reciprocating piston engines < 50cc cylinder capacity	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9327	84073210	Reciprocating piston engines > 50cc <250cc cylinder capacity for motor cycles	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9328	84073290	Other Reciprocating piston engines > 50cc <250cc cylinder capacity	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9329	84073310	Reciprocating piston engines > 250cc <1000cc cylinder capacity for motor cars	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9330	84073320	Reciprocating piston engines > 250cc <1000cc cylinder capacity for motor cycles	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9331	84073390	Other reciprocating piston engines > 250cc <1000cc cylinder capacity	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9332	84073410	Reciprocating piston engines > 1000cc cylinder capacity for motor cars	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9333	84073490	Other Reciprocating piston engines > 1000cc cylinder capacity	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9334	84079010	Petrol engines	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9335	84079020	Kerosene engines	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9336	84079090	Other engines	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9337	84081010	Outboard marine propulsion engines	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9338	84081091	Marine propulsion engines of a cylinder capacity < 100 cc	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9339	84081092	Marine propulsion engines of a cylinder capacity> 100 cc < 250 cc	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9340	84081093	Marine propulsion engines of a cylinder capacity exceeding 250 cc	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9341	84082010	Automotive (HS 87) engines of cylinder capacity < 250 cc	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9342	84082020	Automotive (HS 87) engines of cylinder capacity > 250 cc	15	15	EXC TEI	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9343	84089010	Stationary engines of cylinder capacity > 50 cc	15	15		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9344	84089090	Other compression-ignition internal combustion piston engines	15	15	TEP over 7 years	14	13	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0
9345	84091000	Parts for aircraft engines	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9346	84099111	Valves, inlet & exhaust for spark- ignition IC distance engines	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9347	84099112	Pistons for spark- ignition IC distance engines	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9348	84099113	Piston rings for spark- ignition IC distance engines	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9349	84099114	Piston assembles for spark- ignition IC distance engines	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9350	84099120	Fuel injection equipment excluding injection pumps	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9351	84099191	Parts of petrol engines of motor vehicles	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9352	84099192	Parts of other petrol engines	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9353	84099193 84099194	Parts of kerosene engines	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9354 9355	84099194 84099199	Parts of gas engines Parts of other engines	15 15	15 15	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC
9356	84099911	Valve, inlet & exhaust for other engines	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9357	84099912	Pistons for other engines	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9358		Piston rings for other engines	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9359		Piston assembles for other engines	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9360	84099920	Fuel nozzles for other engines	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9361	84099930	Fuel injection equipment excluding injection pumps	15 15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9362 9363	84099941 84099942	Other parts of diesel engines for motor vehicles Other parts of outboard engine	15 15	<u>15</u> 15	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC
9363	84099942	Other parts of outboard engine Other parts of other diesel engine	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9365	84099990	Other parts of online dieser engine Other parts of engine (spark- ignition or compression- ignition engines)	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9366	84101100	Hydraulic power engines / motors of a power < 1,000 kw	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9367	84101210	Hydraulic power engines / motors of power > 1000 Kw but < 5000 Kw	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		JUUU IVW			ı			l .		L	1	1	1	1	L

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schod	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9368	84101220	Hydraulic power engines / motors of power >5000 Kw but < 10000 Kw	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9369	84101310	Hydraulic power engines / motors of power > 10000 Kw but < 30000 Kw	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9370	84101320	Hydraulic power engines / motors of power > 30000 Kw but < 80000 Kw	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9371	84101390	Hydraulic power engines / motors of power > 80000 Kw	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9372	84109000	Parts,of hydraulic power engines / motors including regulators	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9373	84111100	Turbo-jets of thrust < 25kN	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9374	84111200	Turbo-jets Of a thrust >25KN	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9375	84112100	Turbo-propellers of a power < 1,100 kw	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9376 9377	84112200 84118100	Turbo-propellers of a power <1,100 kW Other gas turbines of a power < 5000 kW	7.5 10	7.5 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9377	84118100	Other gas turbines of a power < 5000 kw but < 15,000 kw	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9379	84118220	Other gas turbines of power > 5000 kw but < 15,000 kw Other gas turbines of power > 15000 but < 30000 kw	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9380	84118230	Other gas turbines of power > 13000 but < 30000 Kw	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9381	84118240	Other gas turbines of power > 60000 but < 90000 Kw	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9382	84118250	Other gas turbines of power > 90000 but < 115000 Kw	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9383	84118260	Other gas turbines of power > 115000 Kw.	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9384	84119100	Parts of turbojets or turbo propellers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9385	84119900	Parts of other gas turbines	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9386	84121000	Reaction engines other than turbo-jets	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9387	84122100	Linear acting (cylinders) hydraulic power engines/motors	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9388	84122910	Hydrojet (hydraulic jet engines)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9389	84122990	Other Pneumatic power engines and motors:	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9390	84123100	Linear acting (cylinders) pneumatic power engines/motors	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9391	84123900	Other penumatic power engines/motors	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9392	84128011	Stationary steam or other vapour power engines/motors	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9393	84128019	Other steam or vapour power engines/motors	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9394	84128020	Motors, spring operated excluding clock & watch movements	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9395	84128030	Wind turbine/engine	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9396	84128090	Other engines and motors	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9397	84129010	Parts of steam engines incorporating boilers	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9398	84129020	Parts of other steam engines and other vapour power units not incorporating boilers	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9399	84129030	Parts of hydraulic engines and motors	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9400	84129090	Other parts of engines and motors	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9401	84131110	Hand pumps for dispensing fuel/lubricants	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9402	84131191	Pumps for dispensing fuel	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9403	84131199	Other pumps for dispensing fuel/lubricants of the tups used in filling stations	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9404	84131910	Hand pumps fitted or designed to be fitted with measuring device	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9405	84131990	Other pumps fitted or designed to be fitted with measuring device	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9406	84132000	Hand pumps other than those of subheading 8413 11 or 8413 19 (for dispensing fuel or fitted /designed with measuring device)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9407	84133010	Injection pumps for diesel engines	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9408	84133020	Oil pump	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9409	84133030	Water pump	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9410	84133090	Other pumps for IC piston engines	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9411	84134000	Concrete pumps	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9412	84135010	Metering & dosing pumps	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9413	84135021	Deep tube well turbine pump	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9414	84135029	Other pumps designed for handling water	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9415	84135090	Other reciprocating positive displacement pumps	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9416	84136010	Gear type pumps	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9417	84136020	Screw type pumps	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9418 9419	84136090 84137010	Other rotary positive displacement pumps Centrifugal pumps rimarily designed to handle water br> Other	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEP over 5 years	6	0 4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9419	84137010	: Single & multistage chemical process pumps	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9420	84137091	Horizontal split casing pumps	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9421	84137092	Horizontal self priming pumps Horizontal self priming pumps	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9423	84137093	Vertical turbine driven centrifugal pumps	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9424	84137095	Boiler feed pumps	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9425	84137096	Slurry pumps	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9426	84137097	Dredger pumps	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
		ig- peripe		. 10											

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9427 9428	84137099 84138110	Other centrifugal pumps Gas pumps	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEI	6 0	4.5 0	0	1.5 0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9429	84138120	Hydraulic ram	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9430	84138130	Axial flow and mixed flow vertical pump designed primarily for handling water	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9431	84138190	Other pumps	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9432 9433	84138200 84139110	Liquid elevators	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9434	84139120	Parts of reciprocating pumps Parts of centrifugal pumps	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9435	84139130	Parts of deep well turbine pumps and of other rotary pumps	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9436	84139140	Parts of hand pump for handling water	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9437	84139190	Other parts of pumps	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9438 9439	84139200 84141000	Parts of liquid elevators Vacuum pumps	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9440	84142010	Bicycle pumps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9441	84142020	Other Hand pumps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9442	84142090	Other hand or foot operated pumps	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9443	84143000	Compressors of a kind used in refrigerating equipment	15	12.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9444 9445	84144010 84144020	Reciprocating air compressors Centrifugal air compressors	15 15	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9446	84144030	Screw air compressors	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9447	84144090	Other air compressors mounted on a wheeled chassis for towing	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9448	84145110	Table fans	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9449	84145120	Ceiling fans	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9450 9451	84145130 84145140	Pedestal fans	20	20 10	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9451	84145150	Railway carriage fans Wall fans	10 20	20	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8 16	6 12	8	2 4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9453	84145190	Other fans with self contained motor, output < 125W	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9454	84145910	Air circulator	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9455	84145920	Blowers, portable	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9456	84145930	Industrial fans blowers and similar blowers	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9457 9458	84145990 84146000	Other fans Hoods having a maximum horizontal side not exceeding 120 cm	7.5	10 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	6	6 4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9459	84148011	Gas compressors of a kind used in air-conditioning equipment	15	12.5	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9460	84148019	Other gas compressors	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9461	84148020	Free-piston generators for gas turbine	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9462	84148030	Turbo charger	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9463 9464	84148090 84149011	Other air/vacuum pumps Parts of Gas compressors a kind used in refrigerating and air conditioning appliances and machinery	15 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEI	7	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9465	84149012	Parts of bicycle pumps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9466	84149019	Other parts of pumps	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9467	84149020	Parts of free piston generators	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9468	84149030	Parts of electric fans	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9469 9470	84149040 84149090	Parts of Industrial fan, blowers Other parts of pumps, compressors, fans	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Split system air conditioning machines for					-			Ť					
9471	84151010	wall/window/ceiling/floor	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
9472	84151090	Other air conditioning machines for wall/window/ceiling/floor	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
9473	84152010	Air conditioning system for buses	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
9474 9475	84152090 84158110	Other air conditioning system for motor vehicles Split air-conditioner > 2 tons with refigerating unit and valve for	20 20	20 20	TR TR	18 18	16 16	14 14	12 12	10 10	10 10	10 10	10 10	10 10	10
9476	84158190	reversal of cooling/heating cycle Other air conditioner with refigerating unit and valve for reversal of cooling/heating cycle	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
9477	84158210	Split air-conditioner >2 tons incorporating a refrigerating unit	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
9478	84158290	Other air conditioner incorporating a refrigerating unit	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
9479	84158310	Split air-conditioner >2 tons not incorporating a refrigerating unit		20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
9480	84158390	Other air conditioner not incorporating a refrigerating unit	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
9481	84159000	Parts of air conditioning machines	20	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9482	84161000	Furnace burners of liquid fuel	7.5	7.5	TEI TED OVER 5 VEGET	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9483	84162000	Other furnace burners, including combination burners Mechanical stokers, mechanical grates, mechanical ash	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9484	84163000 84169000	dischargers and similar appliances Parts of furnace burners	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEP over 5 years	6	0 4.5	0	0 1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
3 100	330000				0.01 0 yours		0				. ,	. ,	,		

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	lle of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9486	84171000	Furnaces and ovens for the roasting, melting or other heat- treatment of ores, pyrites or of metals	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9487	84172000	Bakery ovens, including biscuit ovens	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9488	84178010	Other furnaces/ovens for cement industry	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9489	84178090	Other furnaces/ovens	7.5	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
9490	84179000	Parts of furnaces/ovens	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9491	84181010	Commercial type combined refrigerator-freezer	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9492	84181090	Other combined refrigerator-freezer	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9493	84182100	Compression-type refrigerators houshold type	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9494	84182900	Other refrigerators houshold type	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9495	84183010	Electrical commercial chest type freezers < 800 L	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9496	84183090	Other chest type freezers < 800L	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9497 9498	84184010	Electrical upright type freezers < 900L	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
	84184090	Other upright type freezers < 900 L Other furniture(chests, cabinets, display counters, show-cases	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12		6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9499	84185000	and the like)for storage and display incorporating refrigerating or freezing equipment	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9500	84186100	Heat pumps other than airconditioning machines of heading 8415	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9501	84186910	Ice making machinery	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9502	84186920	Water cooler	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9503	84186930	Vending machine other than automatic vending machine	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9504	84186940	Refrigeration equipment/devices specially used in leather industries for manufacturing of leather articles	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9505	84186950	Refrigerated farm tanks, industrial ice cream freezer	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9506	84186990	Other refrigerating equipment	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
9507	84189100	Furniture designed to receive refrigerating or freezing equipment	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9508	84189900	Other parts of refrigerators/freezers, refrigerating or freezing equipment	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9509	84191110	Domestic type instantaneous gas water heaters	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9510	84191190	Other instantaneous gas water heaters	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9511	84191910	Domestic type other storage and instantaneous water heaters	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9512	84191920	Other instantaneous or storage water heaters	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9513	84192010	Auto cloves	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9514	84192090	Other medical/surgical/laboratory sterilisers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9515	84193100	Dryers for agricultural products	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9516	84193200	Dryers for wood, paper pulp paper or paperboard	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9517	84193900	Other dryers	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9518	84194010	Distillation or rectifying plant for Petroleum refining	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9519	84194020	Distillation or rectifying plant for other distilling equipment	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9520	84194090	Other distillation or rectifying plant	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9521	84195010	Shell and tube type heat exchange units	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9522	84195020	Plate type heat exchange units	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9523	84195030	Spiral type heat exchange units	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9524	84195090	Other heat exchange units	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
9525	84196000	Machinery for liquefying air or gas	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9526	84198110	Friers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9527	84198120	Other kitchen machines for making hot drinks or for cooking/heating food	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9528	84198190	Other machinery for making hot drinks or cooking/heating food	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9529	84198910	Pressure vessels reactors, columns or towers or chemical storage tanks	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9530	84198920	Glass lined equipment	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9531	84198930	Auto claves other than for cooking or heating food, not elsewhere specified or included	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9532	84198940	Cooling towers and similar plants for direct cooling (without a separating wall) by means of recirculated water	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9533	84198950	Pasteurizers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9534	84198960	Plant growth chambers and rooms and tissue culture chambers and rooms having temperature, humidity or light control	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9535	84198970	Apparatus for rapid heating of semiconductor devices, apparatus for chemical or physical vapour deposition on semiconductor waters; apparatus for chemical vapour deposition on LCD substratus	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9536	84198980	Vaccum-vapour plant for deposition of metals	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9537	84198990	Other machinery, plant, equipment for heating, cooking, distilling, rectifying, sterilising, pasteurising, steaming, drying, evaporating, vaporising, condensing, cooling	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9538	84199010	Parts of instantaneous or storage water heaters (domestic type)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9539	84199090	Other parts of machinery, plant, equipment for heating, cooking, distilling, rectifying, sterilising, pasteurising, steaming, drying, evaporating, vaporising, condensing, cooling	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9540	84201000	Calendering or other rolling machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9541	84209100	Cylinders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9542 9543	84209900 84211100	Other parts of calendering or other rolling machines Cream separators	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9543	84211200	Clothes dryers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9545	84211910	Bowl centrifuges	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9546	84211920	Basket centrifuges	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9547	84211930	Continuous automatic centrifuges	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9548 9549	84211940 84211950	Self cleaning centrifuges Decanter centrifuges horizontal bowl	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9550	84211960	Screw conveyor centrifuges	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9551	84211991	Centrifuges for chemical industries	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9552	84211999	Other centrifuges	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9553	84212110	Ion exchanger plant/apparatus	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9554 9555	84212120 84212190	Household type filters Other machinery for filtering or pulfying water	10 7.5	10 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8 6	6 4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Machinery/apparatus for filtering or purifying beverages than				,		-		•			,	·	
9556	84212200	water	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3 6	1.5	3	0	0	0	0	0
9557 9558	84212300 84212900	Oil or petrol-filters for internal combustion engines Other filtering or purifying machinery and apparatus for liquids	10 7.5	10 7.5	TEP over 7 years	0	7.5	0	4.5 0	0	1.5 0	0	0	0	0
9559	84213100	Intake air filters for internal combustion engines	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
9560	84213910	Air separators to be employed in the processing, smelting or refining of minerals, ores or metals; air strippers	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9561	84213920	Air purifiers or cleaners	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9562	84213990	Other filtering or purifying machinery and apparatus for gases	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
9563	84219100	Parts of centrifuges including centrifugal dryers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9564	84219900	Parts of other filtering or purifying machinery for liquids and gases	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9565	84221100	Dishwashing machines of the household type	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9566	84221900	Other dishwashing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9567	84222000	Machinery for cleaning or drying bottles or other containers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9568	84223000	Machinery for filling, closing, sealing or labelling bottles, canes, boxes, bag or other containers; machinery for capsuling bottles, jars, tubes and similar container; machinery for aerating beverages	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9569	84224000	Other packing or wrapping machinery (including heat-shrink wrapping machinery)	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9570	84229010	Parts of machinery for cleaning or drying bottles or other containers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9571	84229020	Parts of dish washing machines of household type	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9572	84229090	Parts of other machinery for cleaning or drying containers	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9573	84231000	Personal weighing machines, including baby scales; Household scales	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9574	84232000	Scales for continuous weighing of goods on conveyors	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9575	84233000	Constant weight scales and scales for discharging a predetermine weight of material into a bag or container including hopper scales	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9576	84238110	Beam scale with weighing capacity <30kg	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9577 9578	84238190 84238210	Other weighing machinery with weighing capacity < 30kg Beam scale with weighing capacity > 30kg but < 5000kg	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9579	84238290	Other weighing machinery with weighing capacity >30kg but < 5000kg 5000kg	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9580	84238900	Other weighing machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9581	84239010	Weighing machine weight of all kinds	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9582	84239020	Parts of weighing machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9583	84241000	Fire extinguishers, whether or not charged	7.5	7.5	TEI TED OVER 5 VEGET	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9584	84242000	Spray guns and similar appliances	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	U	0	0	0	0

10. No. 10. Color 10. Co				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
No. No. No. No. No. No. No. No. No. No.	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
April Apri	9585	84243000		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Column C								_			_		-	-		
			i							-					-	
2007 200	9588	84248200		7.5	7.5	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Post Post			coating equipment							0			· ·		0	
Section Section Section of the content of the							_	_		0			_		0	
1965 1965	9591	84248990		7.5	7.5	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
			spraying liquids and powders				-			·					0	
March Marc							_								0	
													-		_	
Medical Content of the Content of							_									
SECOND Convertee and appairan to proposed by electron convol. 7.5 7.5 Tell Person Systems 6 4.5 3 1.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
68001 68000 6800																
	9599	8/25/1100	Built-in jacking system of a kind used in garages	7.5	7.5	TED over 5 years	6	15	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
												-	-			
							_									
84501500 Notice							_								0	
84582000 Town crosses Francis de Chromes chr. Other machinery, self-	9603	84261200	Mobile lifting frames on tyres and straddle carriers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
84690000 Potitis of pedestal placement servic Other machinery, self-projects 7.5 7.5 TE						TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9007 94-04-100 Self-proposed markers on stress 7.5 7.5 1.5 1.5 0.0	9605	84262000	Tower cranes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8088 84264000 Other self recoporation many many 7.5 7.5 TEP over 5 years 6 4.5 3 1.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9606	84263000		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
84289100 Machinery designed for moveling on road whiches	9607	84264100	Self propelled machinery on tyres	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Section Sect	9608	84264900		7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
84269999 Other machinery for filting								_		0			_	0	0	
8617 8427000 Self-groupeled trucks powered by an electric motor 7.5 7.5 TEV FEV							_									
88127000 Oher self-propoled trucks																
8811 84279000 Other trucks fitted with filling of handling acquirement 7.5 7.5 TEI 0								_						-	-	
89161 8429101 Ultis of a kind used in busings										1.5					0	
Set Bel							_	_	-	0	_		-		0	
9817 84281020 Sily hoots 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0										-						
9818 84282011 Belt conveyors 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0								-	-	-			-	_	_	
9619 84282019 Other conveyors							_									
9820 84282000 Phelimatic Elevatories 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							0	0						0		
9822 8428300 Other, but he type elevators / conveyors 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9620	84282020		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
98622 8428300 Other, bucket type elevators/ conveyors 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9621	84283100		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9823 84283390 Other, bet type elevators/conveyors 7.5 TEI 0 <th< td=""><td>9622</td><td>84283200</td><td></td><td>7.5</td><td>7.5</td><td>TEI</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td></th<>	9622	84283200		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
99624 842839000 Other continuous action elevators/conveyors 7.5 TEP over 5 years 6 4.5 3 1.5 0							0	0		0	0		0	0	0	0
Pecal Reference Chair - Hists Skid-ragines; Traction mechanisms 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		84283900		7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9527 84/289010 Machinery for coal handling 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9625	84284000	Escalators and moving walkways	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9628 84289020 Machinery for ash handling 7.5 TEI 0	9626	84286000		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9629 84289090 Other machinery for liftinghandling/loading/unloading 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 <t< td=""><td>9627</td><td>84289010</td><td>Machinery for coal handling</td><td>7.5</td><td>7.5</td><td>TEI</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td></t<>	9627	84289010	Machinery for coal handling	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9630 84291110 Angel dozers for tracklaying 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>TEI</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td></td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td>						TEI	0	0	0	0	0		0	0	0	0
9631 84291120 Bull dozers for tracklaying 7.5 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td>_</td> <td></td>										-			-		_	
9632 84291910 Other Angeldozers 7.5 7.5 TEI 0							_									
9633 84291920 Other Bulldozers 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 <																_
9634 84292000 Graders and levellers 7.5 7.5 TEI 0																
9635 84293000 Scrappers 7.5 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							_									
9636 84294010 Road rollers upto 5 tone capacity 7.5 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							_	-						-		
9637 84294020 Road rollers above 5 tons capacity 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>																
9638 84294030 Tamping machines 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 <															·	
9639 84295100 Front-end shovel loaders 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							_				-					
9640 84295200 Machinery with a 360 degrees revolving Superstructure 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
9641 84295900 Other mechanical shovels, excavators and shovel loaders 7.5 TEI 0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>																
9643 84301020 Pile- extractors 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 <						ĺ										
9643 84301020 Pile- extractors 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 <	9642	84301010	Pile drivers	7.5	7.5	TFI	0	0	0	0	0	n	0	0	0	0
9644 84302000 Snow-ploughs and snow blowers 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>																
9645 84303110 Coal cutters self propelled 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>																
9646 84303120 Tunneling machinery self propelled 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>_</td><td></td><td>-</td><td></td><td>_</td><td>_</td></t<>											_		-		_	_
9647 84303190 Other self propelled rock cutters 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							_			0				0		
9648 84303900 Other coal or rock cutters and tunneling machinery 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Other self propelled rock cutters				0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	9648	84303900	Other coal or rock cutters and tunneling machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Second S				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schod	ulo of Tariff D	ata Canasssi	one (9/)			
	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
\$400.000 \$400.000 \$400.00000 \$400.0000 \$400.0000 \$400.0000 \$400.00000 \$400.00000 \$400.00000 \$400.00000 \$400.00000 \$400.00000 \$400.00000 \$400.00000 \$400.00000 \$400.00000 \$400.00000 \$400.000000 \$400.000000 \$400.000000 \$400.0000000000000000000000000000000000	9649	84304110	Tube well drilling & core drilling machinery		7.5											
Additional Communication	9650	84304120	Petroleum & gas well drilling machinery			TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
			ŭ ,													
Mathematics Mathematics													-		_	
BASSESSE MANAGESSE Part and proposed employees 75 75 TE TE C C C C C C C C C														_		
Proceedings Proceeding Service Controlled Service									-	_	-		_	_	-	-
90000000 Other medicular rans and progress of the control of the c																
Bealth B								-	-			-			·	
								•					•			
6601 6631090	9658	84311010	capstans	7.5	7.5	IEI	0	Ü	0	0	0	0	Ü	0	Ü	0
Mod 1700 Mod						TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
965 6811970 Part of this Act orons or excellence 75 75 TFD 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9660	84312010	Parts of fork lift trucks	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
B6519100 Pint of determine, correvours a finding experient 7.5 7	9661	84312090	Parts of other work trucks fitted with lifting or handling equipment	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
B6519100 Pint of determine, correvours a finding experient 7.5 7	9662	84313100	Parts of lifts, skip hoists or escalators	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
MATHER Description Mathematical processes Mathematical processe									0					0	0	
MATHER Description Mathematical processes Mathematical processe	0664	0.4242000	Parts of other lifting bandling landing or unleading machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6861-1203 Belance or angel doors traking First		84313990	Parts of other lifting, nandling, loading or unloading machinery			TEI	U		U	U	U	Ü	U	U	U	U
8431410 Piets of being or entring matching matchings and proposed 7.5 7.5 TE 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
Mode Mathematical Pease of order forces and excitage general pease 7.5 7.5 TEL 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Ÿ													_
								-							_	
6971 69114900 Petrs of piece permiss and contents 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0									-					_		
Mail Head Parts of other executoring, wheeling, amongs & executoring in advantage of the content in advantage																
Section Sect							-	1	-	-			-		-	-
863148800 Parts of other treathment youtknown, angul datates, gradies, 7.6 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9671	84314930		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
843 48450110 Our plants of the first seeders and transplanters of the first seeders and transpla	9672	84314940	Parts of pile driver, snow plough, not self-propelled	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
March Marc	0672	94214000	Parts of other machinery (bulldozers, angel dozers, graders,	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Best Best	9073		compacting, extracting etc)	7.5	7.5	1 = 1	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U
Perf 8432 (900) Chine poughts 7,5 7,5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
8432200 Social hardware 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0															_	
84322910 Chara-process 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0														_		
19679 8432290 Other scartfers, cubrators, weeders etc. 7.5 7.5 TEI 0																
8860 8423100 No-III dreet seeders, pinters and transplanters 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0									•	_						-
9851 84323900 Other than no-till direct, seeder, planters and transplanters 7.5 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																_
9882 84324100 Marure spreaders 7.6 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9680	84323100	No-till direct seeders, planters and transplanters					U	U	0	U		U		U	
9883 84324200 Fariliser distributors	9681	84323900	Other than no-till direct, seeder, planters and transplanters	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9868 8432800 Control September S	9682	84324100	Manure spreaders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8988 84328000 Chert agriculture, horticulture or forestry machinery 7.5 7.5 TEI 0	9683	84324200	Fertiliser distributors	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9686 84328090 Other agriculture in officialture of forestry machinery 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9684		Lawn and sports ground rollers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Parts of agricultural machinery failing within headings. 8432 10, 84329 M3 84324 00. Parts of agricultural horizontary and a control of the parts of agricultural horizontary. Fig. 1, 84329, 84329 M3 84324 00. Parts of agricultural, horizontary and parts of agricultural, horizontary and parts of agricultural, horizontary and parts of agricultural, horizontary and parts of agricultural, horizontary and parts of agricultural, horizontary and parts of agricultural, horizontary and parts of agricultural, horizontary and parts of agricultural product of parts of agricultural product of parts of agricultural product of parts of agricultural product of parts of agricultural product of parts of parts of agricultural product of parts of parts of parts of parts of milking machinery of parts of	9685	84328020	Rotary tiller	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9688 8432990 Other parts of agricultural, horticulture or forestry machinery 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9686	84328090	Other agriculture, horticulture or forestry machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
8432 21, 9432 29, 6432 20, 6432 40 8432 21, 9432 20, 6432 40 8432 41, 9432 20, 6432 40 8432 41, 9432 20, 6432 40 8432 41, 9432 20, 6432 40 8432 41, 9432 20, 6432 40 8432 41, 9432 20, 6432 40 8432 41, 9432 20, 6432 40 8432 41, 9432 20, 6432 41, 9432 20, 6432 41, 9432 20, 6432 41, 9432 20, 6432 41, 9432 20, 6432 41, 9432 20, 6432 41, 9432 20, 6432 41, 9432 20, 6432 41, 9432 20, 6432 41, 9432 20, 9432 41, 9432 20, 9432 41, 94	9687	84329010		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9689 84331190 Lawn/park/sportsground mowers powered with a cutting device in a horizontal plane 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	-					T		-		-	-	-				_
Second S	9688	84329090	Otner parts of agricultural, horticulture or forestry machinery	7.5	7.5	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9891 8433190 device in a horizontal plane 10 10 10 1E 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9689	84331110	Lawn/park/sportsground mowers powered with 3 HP or more	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9891 8433190 device in a horizontal plane 10 10 10 1E 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Other lawn/park/sportsground mowers powered with a cutting					_				_		_	_	
9891 84331910 Non Powered mowers, having width of 75 cm or more 7.5 7.5 TEI 0<	9690	84331190		10	10	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9892 84331990 Other lawn/park/sportsground mowers 10 10 TEI 0 <td< td=""><td>9691</td><td>84331910</td><td></td><td>7.5</td><td>7.5</td><td>TEI</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td></td<>	9691	84331910		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9933 84332000 Other movers, including cutter bars or tractor mounting 7.5 7.5 TEI 0	9692	84331990		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9694 84333000 Other hay making machinery 7.5 7.5 TEI 0		84332000	Other mowers, including cutter bars or tractor mounting		7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9695 84334000 Straw or fodder balers, including pick-up balers: 7.5 7.5 7.5 TEI 0		84333000		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9696 84335100 Combine harvester-threshers 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td></td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td>								0	0	0	0		0	0	0	0
9697 84335200 Other harvesting machinery 7.5 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 <td>9696</td> <td>84335100</td> <td>Combine harvester-threshers</td> <td>7.5</td> <td>7.5</td> <td>TEI</td> <td>0</td>	9696	84335100	Combine harvester-threshers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9699 84335900 Other threshing machinery 7.5 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Other harvesting machinery				0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9700 84336010 Machines for cleaning eggs, fruits or other agricultural product 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9698	84335300	Root or tuber harvesting machines		7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9701 84336020 Machine for sorting or grading eggs, fruits or other agricultural product 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9699	84335900	Other threshing machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9701 84336020 Machine for sorting or grading eggs, fruits or other agricultural product 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9700	84336010	Machines for cleaning eggs, fruits or other agricultural product	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9701 84339002 product 7.5 7.5 1EI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0701			7.5	7.5	TEL	0	0	0	0		0	0	0	0	0
9702 64339000 for cleaning eggs, fruits or other agricultural product 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9/01	84336020		7.5	7.5	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9704 84342000 Dairy machinery 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			for cleaning eggs, fruits or other agricultural product				0	0	0		-			0	0	0
9705 84349010 Parts of milking machinery 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0									-							
9706 84349020 Parts of dairy machinery 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
	9706	84349020	Parts of dairy machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

a			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9707	84351000	Pressers, crushers and similar machinery used in manufacture of beverages (wine, cider, fruit juices)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9708	84359000	Parts of pressers, crushers and similar machinery used in manufacture of beverages (wine, cider, fruit juices)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9709	84361000	Machinery for preparing animal feeding stuffs	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9710	84362100	Poultry incubators and brooders:	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9711	84362900	Other poultry keeping machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9712	84368010	Germination plant fitted with mechanical and thermal equipment	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9713	84368090	Other agricultural, horticulture, forestry or bee keeping machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9714	84369100	Parts of poultry-keeping machinery or poultry incubators and brooders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9715	84369900	Parts of other agricultural, horticulture, forestry or bee keeping machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9716	84371000	Machines for cleaning, sorting or grading seed, grain or dried leguminous vegetables	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9717	84378010	Flour mill machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9718	84378020	Rice mill machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9719	84378090	Other machinery usd in the milling industry of for working of cereals, dried leguminous vegetables	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9720	84379010	Parts of flour mill machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9721	84379020	Parts of rice mill machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9722	84379090	Parts of other machinery for cleaning, sorting, grading seed, grain or dried leguminous vegetables, machinery used in the milling industry etc	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9723	84381010	Bakery machinery	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9724	84381020	Machinery for manufacture of macaroni / spaghetti or similar products	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9725	84382000	Machinery for the manufacture of confectionery, coca or chocolate	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9726	84383010	Sugar crane crushers	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9727	84383090	Other machinery for sugar manufacture	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9728	84384000	Brewery machinery	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9729	84385000	Machinery for the preparation of meat or poultry	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9730	84386000	Machinery for the preparation of fruits, nuts or vegetables :	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9731	84388010	Auxiliary equipment for extrusion cooking plant	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9732	84388020	Machinery for production of soya milk or other soya products (except soya oil)	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9733	84388030	Diffusing machines (diffusers)	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9734	84388040	Tea leaf rolling or cutting machine	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9735	84388090	Other machinery for industrial preparation or manufacture of food and drinks	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9736	84389010	Parts of sugar manufacturing machinery	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9737	84389090	Parts of other machinery for industrial preparation or manufacture of food or drink	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9738	84391000	Machinery for making pulp of fibrous cellulosic material	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9739	84392000	Machinery for making paper or paper board	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9740	84393010	Paper laminating machine	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9741 9742	84393090 84399100	Other machinery for finishing paper of paperboard Parts of machinery for making pulp of fibrous cellulosic material	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9743	84399900	Parts of machinery for making or finishing paper or paperboard	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0744						_				0		_		_	0
9744 9745	84401010 84401090	Wire stitching machinery, single headed	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9745	84401090	Other book binding machinery Parts of book binding (including book stitching) machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9747	84411010	Paper cutting machines, excluding machines with devices such as automatic programme cutting or three knife trimmers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9748 9749	84411090 84412000	Other cutting machinery for paper or paperboard Machines for making bags, sacks or envelops	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Machines for making cartons, boxes, cases, tubes, drums or					-	-	·	·		Ť	-		-
9750	84413000	similar containers, other than by moulding Machines for moulding articles in paper pulp, paper or paper	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9751	84414000	board	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9752	84418000	Other machinery for making up paper pulp, paper or paperboard	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality		T				ate Concess				
9753	84419000	Parts of machinery for making up paper pulp, paper or	7.5	7.5	Offered TEI	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9 0	Year 10
9753		paperboard	7.5	7.5		0			0			0			
9754	84423010 84423020	Brass rules Chases	7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9756	84423090	Other machinery, apparatus or equipment for preparing or making plates, printing components	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9757	84424000	Parts of the foregoing machinery, apparatus or equipment for preparing or making plats, printing components	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9758	84425010	Plates, block, cylinder and lithographic stones prepared for printing purposes:Plates and cylinders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9759	84425020	Lithographic plates	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9760 9761	84425031 84425039	Plate and cylinder for textile printing machine Other plates, cyclinder and lithographic stones prepared for	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		printing			-										
9762	84425040	Highly polished copper sheets for making process blocks	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9763 9764	84425050 84425090	Highly polished zinc sheets for making process blocks Other parts of machinery for printing purposes	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9765	84431100	Offset printing machinery, reel fed	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Offset printing machinery, sheet fed, office type (sheet size not												1	
9766	84431200	exceeding 22 x 36 cm)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9767	84431300	Other offset printing machinery	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9768	84431400	Letterpress printing machinery,reel feed,excluding flexography printing	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9769	84431500	Letterpress printing machinery,other than reel feed,excluding flexography printing	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9770	84431600	Flexography printing machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9771	84431700	Gravure printing machinery other printing machinery:	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9772	84431910	Flat bed printing presses	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9773	84431920	Platen printing presses	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9774	84431930	Proof presses	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9775	84431941	Machinery for printing repetitive word or design or colour-on cotton textile	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9776	84431949	Other machinery for printing repetitive word or desing or colour	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9777	84431990	Other printing machinery used for printing by means of plates, cylinders or other printing components	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9778	84433100	Machines which perform two or more of the functions of printing,copying or fascimile transmission,capable of connecting to an automatic data processing machine or to a network	7.5	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9779	84433210	Line printer	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9780	84433220	Dot matrix printer	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9781	84433230	Letter quality daisy wheel printer	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9782 9783	84433240 84433250	Laser jet printer	0	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9784	84433260	Ink jet printer Facsimile machine	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9785	84433290	Other printers, copying machines capable of being connected to an ADP machine	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9786	84433910	Ink jet printing machine	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9787	84433920	Electrostatic photocopying apparatus operated by reproducing the original image directly onto the copy(direct process)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9788	84433930	Electrostatic photocopying apparatus operated by reproducing the original image via and intermediate onto the copy(indirect process)	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9789	84433940	Other photocopying apparatus incorporating an optical system	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9790	84433950	Other photocopying apparatus of contact type	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9791	84433960	Thermo-copying apparatus	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9792	84433970	Facsimile machine not capable of getting connected to automatic data processing machine, with inkjet printing	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9793	84433990	Other printers, copying, fascimile machines not capable of connecting to an ADP machine	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
9794	84439100	Parts and accessories of printing machinery used for printing by means of plates, cylinders and other printing components of heading 8442	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9795	84439910	Automatic documents feeders of copying machine	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9796	84439920	Paper feeders of copying machines	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9797	84439930	Sorters of copying machine	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9798	84439940	Other parts of copying machines br> Parts and accessories of goods of subheading 8443 31, 8443 32	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9799	84439951	Ink cartridges, with print head assembly	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9800	84439952	Ink cartridges, without print head assembly	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9801	84439953	Ink spray nozzle Other parts and accessories of printers, copying/fax machines	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9802	84439959	capable of being connected to ADP	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9803	84439960	Parts and accessories of goods of sub-heading 844339	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9804	84439990	Other parts and accessories of printers, copying/fax machines not capable of being connected to ADP	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9805	84440010	Machines for extruding man-made textile materials	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9806	84440090	Machines for drawing, texturing or cutting man made textile materials	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9807	84451110	Cotton carding machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9808	84451190	Other carding machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9809	84451210	Cotton combing machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9810	84451290	Other combing machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9811	84451300	Drawing or roving machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9812	84451910	Cotton processing machines (including cotton ginning machine)	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9813	84451920	Jute fibre processing machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9814	84451930	Regenerated fibres & synthetic fibres processing machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9815	84451940	Silk processing machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9816 9817	84451950 84451960	Wool processing machines Blowroom machines	7.5 7.5	<u> </u>	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9817	84451960 84451990	Other machines for preparing textile fibres	7.5 7.5	<u> </u>	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9819	84452011	Drawing frames	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9820	84452012	Intermediate frames	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9821	84452013	Ring frames	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9822	84452014	Roving frames	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9823	84452019	Other cotton spinning machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9824	84452020	Jute fibres spinning machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9825	84452030	Regenerated fibres & synthetic fibres spinning machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9826	84452040	Silk fibres spinning machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9827	84452050	Wool spinning machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9828	84452090	Other textile spinning machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9829 9830	84453011 84453019	Doubling frames	7.5 7.5	<u>5</u>	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9830	84453019	Other cotton fibre doubling or twisting machines Jute fibre doubling/twisting machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9832	84453030	Regenerated fibre and synthetic fibre yarn doubling/twisting	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9833	84453040	machines Silk fibre doubling/twisting machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9834	84453050	Wool fibre doubling/twisting machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9835	84453090	Other fibre doubling/twisting machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9836	84454010	Cotton fibre winding (including weft-winding) or reeling machines, automatic or otherwise	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9837	84454020	Jute fibre reeling (including weft-winding) machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9838	84454030	Regenerated fibres yarn and synthetic fibres yarn reeling	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		(including west-winding) machines												-	-
9839 9840	84454040 84454050	Silk fibre reeling (including weft-winding) machines Wool fibre reeling (including weft-winding) machines	7.5 7.5	<u> </u>	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9840	84454050	Other textile winding or reeling machines	7.5	5 5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9842	84459000	Other textile winding of reeling machines Other machinery for producing textile yarn	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9843	84461011	Automatic, powerloom for weaving cotton fabrics of width <30cm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9844	84461012	Plain, powerloom for weaving cotton fabrics of width <30cm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other cotton weaving machines for weaving cotton fabrics of													
9845	84461019	width <30cm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9846	84461090	Other weaving machines for weaving fabrics of width < 30cm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9847	84462110	Cotton weaving machines, automatic powerloom shuttle type for weaving cotton fabrics of width >30cm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9848	84462190	Other powerlooms shuttle type for weaving cotton fabrics of width >30cm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9849	84462910	Other Cotton weaving machines shuttle type for weaving cotton fabrics of width >30cm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9850	84462990	Other machines shuttle type for weaving fabrics of width >30cm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		<u>l</u>	L		1	1	1	1	L	L	<u> </u>	I		1	1

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9851	84463011	Automatic, powerloom shuttleless type for weaving cotton fabrics of width >30cm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9852	84463012	Plain, powerloom shuttleless type for weaving cotton fabrics of width >30cm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9853	84463019	Other cotton weaving machines shuttleless type for weaving cotton fabrics of width >30cm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9854	84463090	Other looms shuttleless type for weaving fabrics of width >30cm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9855	84471111	Hand circular knitting machines for wool with cylinder diameter < 165mm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9856	84471119	Other wool circular knitting machines with cylinder diameter < 165mm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9857	84471120	Cotton hosiery machines for circular knitting with cylinder diameter < 165mm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9858	84471190	Other circular knitting machines with cylinder diameter < 165mm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9859	84471211	Hand knitting machines with cylinder diameter > 165mm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9860	84471219	Other circular knitting machines with cylinder diameter > 165mm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9861	84471220	Cotton hosiery machines with cylinder diameter > 165mm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9862	84471290	Other circular knitting machines with cylinder diameter > 165mm	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9863	84472010	Hand knitting machines for wool with flat knitting and stitch bonding	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9864	84472020	Other knitting machines for wool with flat knitting and stitch bonding	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9865	84472030	Cotton hosiery machines with flat knitting and stitch bonding	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9866	84472090	Other flat knitting machines and stitch bonding machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9867	84479010	Machines for manufacture of tulle and lace	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9868	84479020	Machines for making embroidery	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9869	84479030	Other machines for making trimmings braid or net and machines for tufting	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9870	84481110	Jacquards and harness liner cards for cotton textile machinery	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9871	84481190	Other machinery namely dobbies, card reducing, copying, punching or assembling machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9872	84481900	Other auxiliary machinery for textile machinery	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9873	84482000	Parts and accessories of machines for extruding/drawig.texturing/cutting textile (HS 8444) or of their auxiliary machinery	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9874	84483100	Card clothing	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9875	84483210	Parts and acessories for cotton processing machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9876	84483220	Parts and accessories for jute processing machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9877	84483230	Parts and accessories for silk & manmade (regenerated and synthetic fibres processing machines)	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9878	84483240	Parts and accessories for wool processing machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9879	84483290	Parts and accessories of other machines for preparing textiles fibres	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9880	84483310	Spindles, spindle flyers, spinning rings and ring travellers for cotton spinning machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9881	84483320	Spindles, spindle flyers, spinning rings and ring travellers for jute spinning machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9882	84483330	Spindles, spindle flyers, spinning rings and ring travellers for silk & man-made (regenerated & synthetic) fibre spinning machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9883	84483340	Spindles, spindle flyers, spinning rings and ring travellers for wool spinning machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9884	84483390	Spindles, spindle flyers, spinning rings and ring travellers for other textile fibre spinning machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9885	84483910	Combs for cotton textile machinery	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9886	84483920	Gills for gill boxes	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9887	84483990	Other parts and accessories of machines for preparing textiles	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9888	84484210	fibres Healds and reeds (excluding wire healds) for cotton machinery	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9889	84484220	Healds, wire	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9890	84484290	Other reeds for looms, healds and heald-frames	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
					•						•				

Mart Mart Color Mart Color Mart			- · ·	Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
										-						
Belief Delivery				7.5			0			0						
Performance Performance	9895	84484950			5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	9896	84484990	their auxiliary machinery	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	9897	84485110	hosiery machine	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
6990-050-050-050-050-050-050-050-050-050-	9898	84485120	machines		5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1000 1000	9899	84485130	tulle, lace	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	9900	84485190		7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	9901	84485900	Other parts and accessories of knitting/stitch bonding machines	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Secretary Secr	9902	84490010	(including felt hat-making machines & hat making blocks)	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9905 94-001/100 10	9903	84490090		7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9900 940-0000 040-0000 040-0000 040-0000 040-0000 040-0000 040-0000 040-0000 040-00000 040-00000 040-00000 040-00000 040-00000 040-00000 040-00000 040-000000 040-000000 040-000000 040-000000 040-0000000000	9904	84501100	Fully-automatic washing machines with dry linen capacity < 10kg	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
	9905	84501200		20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
9808 8-89-50000 Pers of household how evaluation mechanisms 10 10 TE 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9906	84501900	Other washing machines with dry linen capacity < 10 kg	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
			kg				·				·					
9910 84511010 00 volcening machines for conton tendle									_							
9911											-				-	
9912 84512100 Dyneg machine and of a dry linen capacity not exceeding 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
9914 84513090 Detro incring press 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							-		-	-		0		0	-	
9916 84513090 Other troining machine and presses 7.5 7.5 7.5 TEI 0	9913	84512900	Other drying machine	7.5	7.5		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9916 84614011 Ditter blackning machine for cotton testile											-				-	
9917 84514019 Other Deleaching machine for cotton lexitile 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
9918 84514020 Dyern machine for cotton lexitle																
9920 84514091 Other machines for washing and cleaning for woolen textile 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0								0		0	0	0		0	0	0
9921 84514099 Other machines for vashing and cleaning 7.5 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9919	84514029	Dyeing machine for other textile	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9922							·	·	_	-	·	_			-	
9923 84519011 Sizing and dressing machine for cotton textile 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9921	84514099		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9924 84518019 Sizing and dressing machine for other textiles 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			fabrics									-				
9925 84518021 Finishing machines for coating or impregnating yarn or fabrics 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0								·				-			·	
9927 84518029 Other Finishing machines 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							0								0	
9928 84518090 Other machinery for caating or impregnating textile yarns, fabrics, applying paste to base fabrics or other support for manufacture of floor coverings 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9926	84518022		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9928 84518090 fabrics, applying paste to base fabrics or other support for manufacture of floor coverings 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9927	84518029		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9929 84519000 pressing/ bleaching/ dyeing/ dressing/ finishing etc 7.5 7.5 1E1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	9928	84518090	fabrics, applying paste to base fabrics or other support for	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9930 84521011	9929	84519000	pressing/ bleaching/ dyeing/ dressing/ finishing etc	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9932 84521019 Other sewing machines complete with stand/table 10 10 TR 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	9930	84521011		10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
9933 84521021 Sewing machines with electronic controls/electric motors without 10 10 TR 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5			•				-			-				-		
9933 84521021 stand/table 10 10 1R 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	9932	84521019		10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
9935 84521029 Other sewing machines without stand/table 10 10 TR 9 8 7 6 5 5 5 5 5 9936 84522110 watts capacity and above and having a speed of 1500 stitches 7.5 7.5 TEI 0			stand/table							-						
9936 84522110 watts capacity and above and having a speed of 1500 stitches 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Other sewing machines without stand/table													
	9936	84522110	watts capacity and above and having a speed of 1500 stitches	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Cabadi	le of Toriff D	ata Canasasi	iono (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	ate Concessi Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
9937	84522120	Automatic unit sewing machines with electronic control/electric motors	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9938	84522190	Other automatic unit sewing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9939	84522900	Other non automatic sewing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9940	84523010	Needles for household type sewing machines	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9941	84523090	Other sewing needles	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9942	84529011	Furniture, bases and covers for sewing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9943 9944	84529019 84529091	Parts of furniture, bases & cover for sewing machines Other parts of household sewing machines	7.5 10	7.5 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9945	84529099	Other parts of riodseriod sewing machines Other parts of sewing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9946	84531000	Machinery for repairing, tanning or working hides, skins or leather	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9947	84532000	Machinery for making or repairing footwear	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9948	84538000	Other machinery for making/repairing articles of hides, skins and leather	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9949	84539010	Parts of boot and shoe manufacturing machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9950	84539090	Other parts of machinery for preparting/tanning/working hides/skins.leather; making repairing of leather and footwear	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9951	84541000	Converters	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9952	84542010	Ladles	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9953	84542020	Ingot moulds	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9954	84543010	Die-casting machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9955	84543020	Continuous casting machines	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9956	84543090	Other casting machines			1	0		0	0		0	0	0	U	
9957	84549000	Parts of converters/ladles/ingot moulds and casting machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9958 9959	84551000 84552110	Tube mills	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9959	84552110	Hot rolling mills: Combination of hot & cold rolling mills	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9961	84552200	Cold rolling mills	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9962	84553000	Rolls for rolling mills	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9963	84559000	Other parts of metal rolling mills	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9964	84561100	Machine tools operated by laser	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9965	84561200	Machine tools operated by other light or photon beam processes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9966	84562000	Machine tools operated by ultrasonic processes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9967	84563000	Machine tools operated by electro-discharge processes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9968	84564000	Machine tools operated by plasma arc processes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9969	84565000	Water-jet cutting machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9970	84569010	Other machine tools for dry-etching patterns on semi-conductor materials	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9971	84569020	Electro-chemical machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9972	84569090	Other machine tools for working any material	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9973 9974	84571010 84571020	Horizontal machining centres	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9974	84572010	Vertical machining centres Unit head boring	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9976	84572020	Unit head drilling	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9977	84572090	Other unit construction machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9978	84573010	Rotary type multi station transfer machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9979	84573020	In-line type multi station transfer machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9980	84573090	Other multi station transfer machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9981	84581100	Numerically controlled horizontal lathes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9982 9983	84581911 84581912	Horizontal bar, swiss type automatic single spindle	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9983	84581912	Base sliding head type automatic single spindle Horizontal chucking automatic single spindle	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9985	84581919	Other automatic single spindle	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9986	84581990	Other horizontal lathes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9987	84589100	Other Numerically controlled lathes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9988	84589910	Automatic, multi-spindle bar	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9989	84589920	Automatic, multi-spindle chucking	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9990	84589931	Capstans lathes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9991	84589932	Turrets lathes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9992	84589933	Capstan & turret combination lathes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9993 9994	84589934 84589935	Copying lathes Multi-tool and production lathes Verankshaft, relieving,	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		wheel and axle lathes:													
9995	84589941	Crankshaft lathes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9996 9997	84589942 84589943	Relieving lathes	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9997	84589943	Wheel and axle lathes Tool-room type centre lathes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
9999	84589959	Other centre lathes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
3333	3 4 303333	Other contro latifies	1.0	1.0	1 1 1	U	U	U		v	U	U	U	U	

			Ctondord		Tariff Madality				0-11	.l(T:((D	-4- 0	: (0/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	ate Concessi Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10000	84589990	Other lathes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10001	84591000	Way-type unit head machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10002	84592100	Numerically controlled drilling machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10003	84592910	Bench and pillar srilling machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10004	84592920	Pillar or columns, multi-spindle	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10005	84592930	Radial drilling machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10006	84592940	Deep hole drilling machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10007	84592950	Multi head drilling machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10008	84592990	Other drilling machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10009	84593100	Numerically controlled]d other boring-milling machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10010	84593910	Vertical turning or boring machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10011	84593990	Other boring-milling machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10012 10013	84594110 84594120	Jig boring machines, horizontal	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10013	84594130	Fine boring machines, horizontal Fine boring machines, vertical	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10015	84594190	Other numerically controlled boring machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10016	84594910	Jig boring machines, horizontal numerically controlled	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10017	84594920	Fine boring machines, horizontal numerically controlled	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10018	84594930	Fine boring machines, verticall numerical controlled	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10019	84594990	Other numerically controlled machine tools	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10020	84595110	Horizontal numerically controlled milling machines knee type	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10021	84595120	Vertical numerically controlled milling machines knee type	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10022	84595130	Universal numerically controlled milling machines knee type	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10023	84595190	Others numerically controlled milling machines knee type	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10024	84595910	Horizontal milling machines knee type	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10025	84595920	Vertical milling machines knee type	7.5 7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10026 10027	84595930 84595940	Universal milling machines knee type Ram type milling machines	7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10027	84595950	Die-sinking or pantograph	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10028	84595990	Other milling machine	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10023	84596110	Piano milling	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10031	84596190	Other numerically controlled milling machines knee type	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10032	84596910	Bed type, horizontal	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10033	84596920	Bed type, vertical	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10034	84596930	Piano milling, single column	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10035	84596940	Piano milling, double column	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10036	84596990	Other milling	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10037	84597010	Die-type (screwing machines)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10038	84597020	Tapping machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10039	84601200	Numerically controlled flat surface grinding machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10040	84601900	Other flat surface grinding machines	7.5	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10041 10042	84602200 84602300	Centreless grinding machines, numerically controlled Other cylindrical grinding machines, numerically controlled	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10043	84602400	Other, numerically controlled grinding machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10044	84602910	Cylindrical grinders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10045	84602920	Internal grinders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10046	84602930	Centreless grinders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10047	84602940	Profile grinders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10048	84602990	Other grinding machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10049	84603100	Numerically controlled sharpening machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10050	84603910	Grinder, tool/cutter	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10051	84603990	Other sharpening machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10052 10053	84604011 84604012	Vertical, single spindle honing machines Vertical, multi-spindle honing machines	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10053	84604012	Horizontal honing machines	7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10054	84604019	Other honing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10056	0.400.4000	Lapping machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10057		Polishing & baffing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10058	84609090	Other machine tools for deburring/sharpening/grinding/polishing or otherwise finishing metal	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10059	84612011	Die & punch shaping machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10060	84612019	Other shaping machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10061	84612020	Slotting machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10062	84613010	Vertical broaching machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10063	84613020	Horizontal broaching machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10064	84613090	Other broaching machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

		I	Standard		Tariff Modality				Cabadi	ula of Tariff D	ate Concessi	iono (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10065	84614011	Bevel gear cutting	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10066	84614012	Gear cutting spiral bevel and /or hypoid	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10067	84614013	Gear slotter/planar formed cutter type	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10068	84614014	Gear milling formed disc cutter type	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10069	84614019	Other gear cutting machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10070	84614021	Single/double wheel disc type gear grinder	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10071	84614022	Formed wheel gear grinder	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10072 10073	84614023 84614024	Gear shaver Gear tooth, rounding, chamfering/burring	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10073	84614025	Gear shaper, spur and helical	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10075	84614026	Gear hobber, spur and helical	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10076	84614029	Other gear grinding or gear finishing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10077	84615011	Band saw, horizontal	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10078	84615012	Band saw, vertical	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10079	84615013	Circular saw, cold	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10080	84615014	Circular saw, hot	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10081	84615015	Hack saw	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10082 10083	84615019 84615021	Other sawing machines	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10083	84615021	Abrasive wheel cutting-off machines Other cutting off machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other machine tools for planing and working by removing metal													
10085	84619000	or cermets nes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10086	84621011	Steam/air, single frame hammers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10087	84621012	Steam/air, double frame hammers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10088	84621013	Headers & upsetters	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10089	84621014	Double acting counter blow, air/steam hammers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10090	84621019	Other hammers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10091	84621020	Forging machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10092	84621030	Die stamping machines br> Bending folding, straightening or flattening machines (including presses) :	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10093	84622100	Numerically controlled bending, folding, straightening or flattening machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10094	84622910	Bending and/or straightening machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10095	84622920	Press brakes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10096	84622930	Other rotary head & ram type machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10097	84622990	Other folding or flattening machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10098	84623100	Numerically controlled shearing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10099 10100	84623910	Plate and sheet shears (guillotine)	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10100	84623920 84623990	Bar and angle shearing and cropping machines	7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10101	84624100	Other shearing machines Numerically controlled punching and notching machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10102	84624910	Punching machines (including turret)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10104	84624920	Combination of punching, shearing & cropping machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10105	84624930	Nibbling machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10106	84624990	Other punching or notching machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10107	84629110	Hydraulic extension presses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10108	84629190	Other hydraulic presses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10109	84629911	Pneumatic presses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10110	84629912	Inclinable presses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10111 10112	84629913	Vertical gap of frame presses	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10112	84629914 84629915	Vertical straight presses Vertical forging presses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10113	84629919	Other pneumatic, inclinable or vertical presses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10115	84629920	Dieing/lobbing machine presses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10116	84629930	Transfer and multiple presses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10117	84629940	Horizontal presses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	Ő	0	0	0	0	0	0
10118	84629950	Friction screw presses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10119	84629960	Knuckle joint presses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10120	84629970	Coining joint presses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10121	84629990	Other presses for working metal or metal carbides	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10122		Wire and metal ribbon drawing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10123	84631020	Other wire making machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10124 10125	84631030 84631090	Tube drawing machine Other draw benches for bars, tubes, profiles, wire or the like	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
						0	0	0	0	0	0	-	0	0	
10126 10127	84632000 84633010	Thread rolling machines Wire grill or Knitting machine	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10127	84633010	Spring coiling machines	7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10128	84633030	Chain making machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10129	84633040	Nail-making machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10100	07000070	rean manang maonino	7.0	1.0	, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,					, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			U		·

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sched	Ile of Tariff R	Rate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10131	84639010	Riveting machines (excluding portable hand operated machine)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10132	84639020	Strip profiling machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10133	84639030	Seaming machine for example for cans	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10134	84639090	Other machine tools for working metal or cermets, without removing material	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10135	84641010	Granite cutting machines/ equipment	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10136	84641090	Other sawing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10137	84642000	Grinding or polishing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10138	84649000	Other machine tools for working stone, ceramics, concrete, asbestos-cement or like mineral materials of for cold working glass	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10139	84651000	Machines which can carry out different type of machining operations without tool change between such operations	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10140	84652000	Machining centres	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10141	84659100	Sawing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10142	84659200	Planing, milling or moulding (by cutting) machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10143	84659300	Grinding, sanding or polishing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10144	84659400	Bending or assembling machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10145	84659500	Drilling or morticing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10146	84659600	Splitting, slicing or paring machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10147	84659910	Lathes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10148	84659990	Other machine tools for working wood, cork, bone, hard rubber, hard plastics or similar hard materials	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10149	84661010	Tool holders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10150	84661020	Self-opening dieheads	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10151	84662000	Work holders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10152	84663010	Chucks	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10153	84663020	Jigs & fixtures	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10154	84663090	Other dividing heads and other special attachments for machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10155	84669100	Parts and accessories of machines tools for working stone, ceramines, concrete, asbestos cement or like mineral materials or for cold working glass (HS8464)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10156	84669200	Parts and accessories for machines for working wood, cork, bone, hard rubber, hard plastics or other hard materials (HS 8465)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10157	84669310	Parts and accessories of machine tools, for working metals under HS 8456-61	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10158	84669390	Parts and accessories of other machine tools in HS 8456-8461	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10159	84669400	Parts and accessories for machine tools for working metal under HS 8462 to 8463	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10160	84671110	Drills	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10161	84671120	Hammers Other retend to be an appropriate to de	7.5 7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10162	84671190 84671900	Other rotary type pneumatic tools	7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10163 10164	84671900	Other pneumatic tools Drills of all kinds with self contained electric motor	7.5	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10164	84672100	Drills of all kinds with self contained electric motor Saws with self contained electric motor	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10165	84672900	Other tools with self contained electric motor	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10167	84678100	Chain saws	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10168	84678910	Compressed air grease guns, lubricators and similar appliances		7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10169	84678920	Vibrators, non electric	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10170	84678990	Other tools without electric motor	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10171	84679100	Parts of chain saws	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10172	84679200	Parts of pneumatic tools	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10173	84679900	Other parts of tools for working in the hand, pneumatic, hydraulic, including with self contained electric motor	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10174	84681000	Hand-held blow pipes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10175	84682010	Welding/cutting machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10176	84682090	Other gas operated machinery and apparatus	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10177	84688000	Other machinery and apparatus for soldering/brazing/welding	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10178	84689000	Parts of machinery and apparatus for soldering/brazing/welding	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10179	84701000	Electronic calculators capable of operation without an external source of electric power and pocket-size data recording, reproducing and displaying machines with calculating functions	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10180	84702100	Other electronic calculating machines ncorporating a printing device	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		•											_	_	

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sahadı	lo of Tariff D	ate Concessi	ions (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10181	84702900	Other electronic calculating machines	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10182	84703000	Other calculating machines	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10183	84705010	Electrically operated cash registers	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10184	84705020	Manually operated cash registers	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10185	84709010	Electrically operated accounting/postage-franking/ticket-issuing and similar calculating machines	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10186	84709020	Manually operated accounting/postage-franking/ticket-issuing and similar calculating machines	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10187	84713010	Personal computer	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10188	84713090	Other portable digital automatic data processing machines < 10kg	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10189	84714110	Micro computer	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10190	84714120	Large/main frame computer	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10191	84714190	Other ADP machines comprising a CPU and input/output unit	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10192	84714900	Other, ADP machines presented in the form of systems	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10193	84715000	Processing units other than those of sub-headings 8471 41 or 8471 49, whether or not containing in the same housing one or two of the following types of unit: storage units, input units, output units	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10194	84716010	Combined input or output units whether or not containing storage units in the same housing	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10195	84716024	Graphic printer	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10196	84716025	Plotter	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10197	84716029	Other printers	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10198	84716040	Keyboard	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10199	84716050	Scanners	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10200	84716060	Mouse	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10201	84716090	Other input or output units whether or not containing storage units in the same housin	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10202	84717010	Floppy disc drives	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10203	84717020	Hard disc drives	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10204 10205	84717030 84717040	Removable or exchangeable disc drives Magnetic tape drives	0	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10205	84717050	Cartridge tape drive	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10207	84717060	CD-ROM Drive	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10208	84717070	DVD Drive	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10209	84717090	Other storage units	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10210	84718000	Other units of automatic data processing machines	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10211	84719000	Other machines for transcrbing data on to data media in coded form and machines for processing such data	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10212	84721000	Duplicating machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10213	84723000	Machines for sorting or folding mail or for inserting mail in envelopes or bands, machines for opening, closing or sealing mail and machines, for affixing or cancelling postage stamps	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10214	84729010	Stapling machines (staplers)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10215	84729020	Digital duplicator	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10216 10217	84729030 84729040	Automatic teller machines Coin sorting machines, coin-counting or wrapping machines	7.5 7.5	7.5	TEI TEP over 5 years	6	0 4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10218	84729091	Word-processing machines	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10219	84729092	Automatic typewriters	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10220	84729093	Braille typewriters, electric	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10221	84729094	Braille typewriters, non-electric	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10222	84729095	Other typewriters, electric or non-electric Other office machines (ex: perforating, pencil sharpening	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10223	84729099	machines)	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10224	84732100	Parts and accessories of the electronic calculating machines of subheading 8470 10, 8470 21 or 8471 29	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10225	84732900	Parts and accessories of other calculating/accounting/postage franking/ticket issuing and similar machines	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10226	84733010	Microprocessors	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10227	84733020	Motherboards	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10228	84733030	Other mounted printed circuit boards	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10229 10230	84733040 84733091	Head stack Network access controllers	0	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10230	84733091	Graphic & intelligence based Script Technology (GIST) cards	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10232	84733099	for multilingual computers Otherparts and accessories of ADP machines	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10232	84734010	Parts of duplicating, hectograph/stencil machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
												• •	•		

		1	Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10234	84734090	Parts and accessories of other office machines (addressing machines, automatic bank note dispensers, coinsorting/wapping/ pencil sharpening/ perforating/stapling machines)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10235	84735000	Parts and accessories equally suitable for use with the machines of two or more of the headings 8470 to 8472	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10236	84741010	Machinery for sorting/screening/separating/washing coal	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10237	84741090	Other machinery for sorting/screening/separating/washing	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10238	84742010	Crushing and grinding machine for stone and mineral	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0 4.5	3	0 1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10239 10240	84742020 84742090	Crushing and grinding machine for coal Other crushing and grinding machines:	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10241	84743110	Concrete mixers	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10242	84743120	Mortar mixers	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10243	84743200	Machines for mixing mineral substances with bitumen	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10244	84743900	Other mixing or kneading machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10245	84748010	Brick and tile making machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10246	84748020	Ceramic and clay making machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10247	84748030	Machinery for forming foundry moulds of sand	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10248	84748090	Other machinery for agglomerating, shaping or moulding solid mineral fuels, ceramic pastes, unhardened cements, plastering materials or other mineral products	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10249	84749000	Parts of machinery for sorting/screening/separating/washing/crushing/grinding/mixing/k neading	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10250	84751000	Machines for assembling electric or electronic lamps, tubes or valves or flashbulbs, in glass envelopes https://www.ncbi.nlm.nufacturing or bot working glass or glassware:	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10251	84752100	Machines for making optical fibres and performs thereof	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10252	84752900	Other machines for manufacturing or hot working glass or glassware	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10253	84759000	Parts of machines for assembling electric or electronic lamps, tubes or valves or flashbulbs in glass envelopes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10254	84762110	Automatic beverage vending machines incorporating refrigerating devices	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10255	84762120	Automatic beverage vending machines incorporating heating devices	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10256	84762900	Other automatic beverage vending machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10257	84768110	Other automatic goods vending machine incorporating refrigerating devices	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10258	84768120	Other automatic goods vending machine incorporating heating devices	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10259	84768910	Money changing machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10260	84768920	Postage stamps vending machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10261	84768930	Cigarette vending machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10262	84768990	Other automatic goods vending machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10263	84769010	Parts of auotmatic beverage vending machines incorporating heating or refrigerating devices (HS 84762)1	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10264	84769090	Pasts of other automatic goods vending machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10265	84771000	Injection-moulding machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10266	84772000	Extruders	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10267	84773000 84774000	Blow moulding machines Vacuum moulding machines and other thermoforming machines 	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10269	84775100	Machinery for moulding or retreading pneumatic tyres or for moulding or otherwise forming inner tubes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10270	84775900	Other machinery for moulding or otherwise forming	7.5	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
10271		Machinery for making rubber goods	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10272	84778090	Other machinery for working rubber or plastics	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10273	84779000	Parts of machinery for working rubber or plastics	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10274	84781010 84781020	Cigar making machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10275 10276	84781020 84781090	Cigarette making machinery Other machinery for preparing or making up tobacco	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10276	84781090	Parts of machinery for preparing or making up tobacco	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10277	84791000	Machinery for public works, building or the like	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10279	84792010	Oil seed crushing/grinding machinery including purifying tanks	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10280	84792090	Other machinery for the extraction of preparation of animal or fixed vegetable fats or oils	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
-	-						•	•		•	•	•	•	•	

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10281	84793000	Presses for the manufacture of particle board or fibre building board of wood or other ligneous materials and other machinery for treating wood or cork	7.5	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10282	84794000	Rope or cable-making machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10283	84795000	Industrial robots, for treating metal, including electric wire coil winders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10284	84796000	Evaporative air coolers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10285	84797100	Passenger boading bridges of a kind used in airports	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10286	84797900	Other passenger boarding bridges	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10287	84798100	Machines and mechanical appliances for treating metal, including electric wire coil-winders	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10288	84798200	Mixing, kneading, crushing, grinding, screening, sifting, homogenising, emulsifying or stirring machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10289	84798910	Soap cutting or moulding machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10290	84798920	Air humidifiers or dehumidifiers (other than those falling under heading 8415 or 8424)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10291	84798930	Mechanical shifting machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10292	84798940	Ultrasonic Transducers	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10293	84798950	Car washing machines and related appliances	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10294	84798960	Coke oven plants	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10295	84798970	Machinery for the manufacture of chemical and pharmaceuticals goods other :	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10296	84798992	Briquetting plant and machinery intended for manufacture of briquettes from agricultural and municipal waste	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10297	84798999	Other machines and mechanical appliances having individual function nes	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10298	84799010	Parts of machines for public works, building and the like	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10299	84799020	Parts of machines for the extraction of animal or fruit and vegetable fats or oil	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10300	84799030	Parts of machines and mechanical appliances for treating wood	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10301	84799040	Parts of machinery used for manufacture of chemicals and pharmaceuticals	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10302	84799090	Parts of other machines and mechanical appliance nes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10303	84801000	Moulding boxes for metal foundry	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10304	84802000	Mould bases	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10305	84803000	Moulding patterns	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10306	84804100	Injection or compression types moulds for metal or metal carbides:	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10307	84804900	Other moulds for metal or metal carbides:	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10308	84805000	Moulds for glass	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10309	84806000	Moulds for mineral materials	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10310	84807100	Injection or compression types moulds for rubber or plastics	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10311	84807900	Other moulds for rubber or plastics	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10312	84811000	Pressure-reducing valves	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10313	84812000	Valves for oleo hydraulic or pneumatic transmissions	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10314	84813000	Check (nonreturn) valves	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10315	84814000	Safety or relief valves	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10316	84818010	Taps, cocks and similar appliances of iron/steel	7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10317	84818020 84818030	Taps, cocks and similar appliances of non-ferrous metal Industrial valves (excluding pressure-reducing valves, and thermostatically controlled valves) hrs Inner tube valves:	7.5 7.5	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10319	84818041	Inter tube valves for Bicycles	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10320	84818049	Other inner tube valves	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10321	84818050	Expansion valves and solenoid valves for refrigerating and air conditioning appliances and machinery	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10322	84818090	Other appliances for pipes, boilers, shells, tanks, vats or the like	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10323	84819010	Parts of Bicycles valves	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10324	84819090	Parts of other taps/cocks/valves and similar appliances for pipes/boilers/shells/taks/vats or the like	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10325	84821011	Adaptive ball bearing not exceeding 50mm bore diameter	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10326	84821012	Adaptive ball bearing of bore diameter exceeding 50 mm but not exceeding 100 mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10327	84821013	Adpative ball bearing of bore diameter exceeding 100 mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10328	84821020	Other ball bearing (radial type) of bore diameter not exceeding 50mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		John			l	1	1	I			1		1	1	

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10329	84821030	Other ball bearing (radial type) of bore diameter exceeding 50mm but not exceeding 100 mm.	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10330	84821040	Ball bearings of bore diameter exceeding 100mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10331	84821051	Thrust ball bearing of bore diameter not exceeding 50mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10332	84821052	Thrust ball bearing of bore diameter exceeding 50 mm but not exceeding 100 mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10333	84821053	Thrust ball bearing of bore diameter exceeding 100 mm	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10334	84821090	Other ball bearing	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10335	84822011	Tapered roller bearing of bore diameter not exceeding 50 mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10336	84822012	Tapered roller bearing of bore diameter exceeding 50 mm bore diameter but not exceeding 100 mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10337	84822013	Tapered roller bearing of bore diameter exceeding 100 mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10338	84822090	Other tapered roller bearings and tapered roller assembly	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10339	84823000	Spherical roller bearings	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10340	84824000	Needle roller bearings	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10341	84825011	Other cylindrical roller bearings radial type of bore diameter not exceeding 50 mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10342	84825012	Other cylindrical roller bearings radial type of bore diameter exceeding 50 mm diameter but not exceeding 100 mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10343	84825013	Other cylindrical roller bearings radial type of bore diameter exceeding 100 mm hr> Thrust roller bearings	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10344	84825021	Thrust roller bearings of bore diameter not exceeding 50 mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10345	84825022	Thrust roller bearings of bore diameter exceeding 50 mm but not exceeding 100 mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10346	84825023	Thrust roller bearings of bore diameter exceeding 100 mm	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10347	84828000	Other, including combined ball/roller bearings	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10348	84829111	Balls of nickel alloys	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10349	84829112	Balls of tungsten carbide	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10350 10351	84829113 84829114	Balls of special stainless steel	7.5 7.5	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10351	84829114	Balls of high speed steel Other balls of roller bearings	7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10352	84829120	Needles of roller bearings	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10354	84829130	Rollers of roller bearings	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10355	84829900	Other parts of roller bearings	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10356	84831010	Crank shafts for sewing machines	7.5	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
10357	84831091	Crank shaft for engine of heading 8407 (auto spark ignition engines)	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
10358	84831092	Crank shaft for engine of heading 8408 (auto compression ignition engines)	15	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6	5	4	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
10359	84831099	Other transmission shafts and cranks	7.5	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
10360	84832000	Bearing housings, incorporation ball or roller bearings	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10361	84833000	Bearing housings, not corporating ball or roller bearings and plain shaft bearings	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10362	84834000	Gears and gearing, other than toothed wheels, chain sprockets and other transmission elements presented separately; ball or roller screws; Gear boxes and other speed changers, including torque converters	7.5	2.5	TEP over 5 years	2	1.5	1	0.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10363	84835010	Pulleys, power transmission	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10364	84835090	Other flywheels and pulleys	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10365	84836010	Flexible coupling	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10366	84836020 84836090	Fluid coupling	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10367	64836090	Other clutches and shaft coupling	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	U	0	0	0	U	U
10368	84839000	Toothed wheels , chain sprockets and other transmission elements presented separately; parts	7.5	7.5	TEP over 7 years	7	6.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
10369	84841010	Asbestos metallic packings & gaskets (excluding gaskets of asbestos board reinforced with metal gauze/wire)	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10370	84841090	Other gaskets and similar joints of metal sheeting combined with other materials	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10371	84842000	Mechanical seals	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10372	84849000	Other sets or assortment of gaskets and similar joints	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

1.				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	lle of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
Management and Information control of the Control	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
Number N	10373	84861000	the manufacture of semiconductor boules or wafers, semiconductor devices, electronic integrated circuits or flat panel displays; machines and apparatus specified in note 9© to this chapter; parts	7.5	7.5	TEI										
March Marc	10374	84862000	devices 0r ofelectronic integrated circuits	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10270	10375	84863000		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
March Marc	10376	84864000	(machines/apparatus for manufacture or repair of masks/reticles, assembling semi conductor devices or electronic lcs, lifting/handling/loading/unloading of boules/wafers/semi conductor devices, electronic ICs, FPDs)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Machinery perh, not conversing selection conversation and configurations of the selection of the conversation of the selection of the conversation of the selection of the conversation of the selection of the conversation of the selection of the conversation of the selection of the conversation of the selection of the conversation of the selection of the conversation of the selection of the se	10377	84869000	of sem conductor boules/ wafers, electronic lcs or flat panel	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
September Sept	10378	84871000	Machinery parts,not containing electrical connectors,insulators,coils,contacts or other electrical features,not specified or included elsewhere in this chapter:	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
18381 1839			insulators, coils, contacts or other electrical features										_		0	
10352 5501103 More motor with control 15 10 TEP ower Systems 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0															·	
1938																
1938 88010102 Acmest 15 10 TEP own fix years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0						TEP over 5 years										
						TEP over 5 years										-
18388 89013411 Micro motor 15 10 TEP over 6 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Universal AC/DC motors of an output exceeding 37.5 W													,
1938 88013113 Wiger motor 15 10 TEP ower 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	10386	85013111		15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10389 89013119 Other DC motors output x 750 W 15 10 TEP over 5 years 8.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0						TEP over 5 years									0	
1939 89013/20 DC generators output x 750W 15 10 TEP ower 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
10392 85013270 DC motor output 3-75 KW 15 10 TEP ower 6 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
1939 85913220 DC generators output 3/56W but < 75 KW 15 10 TEP over 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0															-	
1938 85013410 DC motors output 75RW but < 375 KW 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0						TEP over 5 years										
10395 85013400 DC generators output x75KW but x375 KW 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
10396 85013410 exceeding 1000 kW but not 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0											0					0
10397 85013420 exceeding 2000 kW 15 10 1E 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	10395	85013410	DC motors/ generators of an output exceeding 375 kW but not exceeding 1000 kW	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10398 85013450 exceeding 5000 kW 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	10396	85013420	exceeding 2000 kW	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10.399 85013450 Exceeding 10000 kW 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	10397	85013430	exceeding 5000 kW	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10400 85014010 Fractional Horse power motor 15 10 TEP over 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			exceeding 10000 kW					-					·		-	
10401 10401 10401 10402 10401 10402 10401 10402 10401 10402 10401 10402 10401 10402 1040							-	-						-	-	-
10402 85015110 Squirrel cage induction motor 3 phase type output < 750W 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
10404 85015190 Other AC motors multi phase output < 750W 15 10 TEP over 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0											-			-	-	
10405 85015210 Squirrel cage induction motor, 3 phase type output > 750 W but 15 10 TEP over 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0										_						
10406 85015210 Slipring motor output > 750 W but < 75 KW 15 10 TEP over 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	10404	85015190		15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10407 85015290 Other AC motors multi-phase output > 750 W but < 75 KW 15 10 TEP over 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			< 75 KW			,									-	
10408 85015310 Squirrel cage induction motor, 3 phase type output > 75KW 15 10 TEP over 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	10406	85015220	Slipring motor output > 750 W but < 75 KW	15	10	fEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10409 85015320 Slipring motor output > 75KW 15 10 TEP over 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	10407	85015290	Other AC motors multi-phase output > 750 W but < 75 KW	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10410 85015330 Traction motor output > 75KW 15 10 TEP over 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0						_							·		Ů	
10411 85015390 Other AC motors multi phase output > 75KW 15 10 TEP over 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0									_					,	,	
10412 85016100 AC generators of an output not exceeding 75 kVA 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0														·	•	Ū
10413 85016200 375 kVA 10 10 1EI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			AC generators of an output not exceeding 75 kVA						0		0	0	0	0	0	0
	10413	85016200	375 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	10414	85016300		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

-: ··			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10415	85016410	AC generators of an output exceeding 750 kVA but not exceeding 2000 KVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10416	85016420	AC generators of an output exceeding 2000 KVA but not exceeding 5000 KVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10417	85016430	AC generators of an output exceeding 5000 kVA but not exceeding 15000 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10418	85016440	AC generators of an output exceeding 15000 kVA but not exceeding 37500 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10419	85016450	AC generators of an output exceeding 37500 kVA but not exceeding 75000 KVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10420	85016460	AC generators of an output exceeding 75000 kVA but not exceeding 137500 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10421	85016470	AC generators of an output exceeding 137500 kVA but not exceeding 312500 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10422	85016480	AC generators of an output exceeding 312500 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10423	85021100	Generating sets with compression ignition IC engine of an output not exceeding 75 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10424	85021200	Generating sets with compression ignition IC engine of an output exceeding 75 kVA but not exceeding 375 kVA	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10425	85021310	Generating sets with compression ignition IC engine of an output exceeding 375 kVA but not exceeding 1000 kVA	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10426	85021320	Generating sets with compression ignition IC engine of an output exceeding 1000 kVA but not exceeding 1500 kVA	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10427	85021330	Generating sets with compression ignition IC engine of an output exceeding 1500 kVA but not exceeding 2000 kVA	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10428	85021340	Generating sets with compression ignition IC engine of an output exceeding 2000 kVA but not exceeding 5000 kVA	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10429	85021350	Generating sets with compression ignition IC engine ofan output exceeding 5000 kVA but not exceeding 10000 kVA	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10430	85021360	Generating sets with compression ignition IC engine of an output exceeding 10000 kVA	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10431	85022010	Electric portable generators of an output not exceeding 3.5kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10432	85022090	Other Generating sets with spark ignition IC piston engine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10433	85023100	Wind-powered generating sets	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10434	85023910	Generating sets powered by steam engine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10435 10436	85023920 85023990	Generating sets powered by water turbine Other electric generating sets	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10436	85024000	Electric rotary converters	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10438	85030010	Parts of generator (AC/DC)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10439	85030021	Parts of DC motor	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10440	85030029	Parts of other electric motor	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10441	85030090	Other parts electric generating sets and rotary converters	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10442	85041010	Conventional type ballasts for disharge lamps or tubes	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10443	85041020	Ballasts for Compact Fluorescent Lamps	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10444	85041090	Other ballasts for discharge lamps or tubes	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10445	85042100	Liquid dielectric transformers having a power handling capacity not exceeding 650 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10446	85042200	Liquid dielectric transformers having a power handling capacity exceeding 650 kVA but not exceeding 10000 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10447	85042310	Liquid dielectric transformers having a power handling capacity exceeding 10000 kVA but not exceeding 50000 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10448	85042320	Liquid dielectric transformers havingg a power handling capacity exceeding 50000 kVA but not exceeding 100000 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10449	85042330	Liquid dielectric transformers having a power handling capacity exceeding 100000 kVA but not exceeding 250000 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10450	85042340	Liquid dielectric transformers having a power handling capacity exceeding 250000 kVA br> Other transformers:	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10451	85043100	Liquid dielectric transformers having a power handling capacity not exceeding 1 kVA	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10452	85043200	Liquid dielectric transformers having a power handling capacity exceeding 1 kVA but not exceeding 16 kVA	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				_	_	_	_		_	_			

SOCKERS SOCK	
BOALSON Specified Content Content programs and Content Con	r 9 Year 10
Model Mode	0
	0
Post Post	0
959-9000 Part of the season of the seaso	0
1960	0
	0
1946 1946	0
1540	0
	0
1946 1950 1960	0
19468	0
	0
1,000 1,00	0
10498	0
1501700 15000000 Primary cells of Misranzices floation 15 10 TEP over 5 years 9.5 7.7 5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
1947 38908000 Primary cells of Milercont codes 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
19472 285968000 Privary cells of Sheer oxide 15	
1947 85065000 Primary cells of Influent 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
1947 8596600 Puring yeals of An-Zinc	0
19476 85969010 Blanch Cell 15 10 TEL 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
10477 85068090 Dear of primary batteries and primary batteri	0
10478 8509000 Parks of primary betterines and primary celes 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
10478 85071000 Lead-acid acculations of a kind used for starting piston engines 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
10488 85073000 Electric accumulators of Nickel-cadmium	0
10488 85073000 Electric accumulators of Nickel-cadmium	0
10481 85074000 Electric accumulators of Nickel-Iron 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
10482 85075000 Electric accumulators of Nickel metal hydride 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
10484 85078000 Other period caccumulators 15 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
10485 85079010 Accumulator cases made of hard rubber and separators 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
10.886 8807/9000 Other parts of electric accurum/ators 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
Vacuum cleaners with eff contained electric motor of a power capacity not exceeding 1500 wand having a dust bag or other receptacle 10	0
10487 85981100 not exceeding \$1500 wand having a dust bag or other receptacle 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
10489 85086000 Other vacuum cleaners without a self contained electric motor 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
10490 85087000 Parts of vacuum cleaners 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
10491 85094010 Food grinders 20 20 EXC E	0
10492 85094090 Mixers, fruit and jucie extractors 20 20 20 EXC	0
10493 85098000 Other electromechnical domestic appliances with self contained motor	C EXC
10494 85099000 Parts of electromechanical domestic appliances with self 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	C EXC
10494 8509900 contained motor 10 10 1E 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
10496	0
10497	0
10498 85109000 Parts of shavers, hair clippers and hair removing appliances 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0
10499 85111000 Sparking plugs 15 15 EXC	0
10500	
10501 85112090 Other ignition magnetos, magnetic flywheels 15 15 EXC EXC<	C EXC
10502	C EXC
10503 85113020 Ignition coils 15 15 EXC	C EXC
10504 85114000 Štarter motors and dual purpose starter-generators 15 15 EXC <	C EXC
10505 85115000 Other generators 15 15 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC	C EXC
10506 85118000 Other equipment for electrical ignition or starting engines 15 15 EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC EXC	C EXC
10507 85110000 Parts of electrical ignition or starting equipment of a kind used 15 15 EVC EVC EVC EVC EVC EVC EVC EVC EVC EVC	C EXC
	C EXC
10508 85121000 Lighting or visual signalling equipment of a kind used on bicycles 15 15 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10509	85122010	Head lamps, tail lamp, stop lamp, side lamp and blinkers	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
10510	85122020	Other automobile lighting equipment	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
10511 10512	85122090 85123010	Other lighting or visual signalling equipment Horn	15 15	15 15	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	12 12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
10512	85123090	Other sound signalling equipment	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
10514	85124000	Windscreen wipers, defrosters and demisters	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10515	85129000	Parts of electrical lighting or signalling equipment	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10516	85131010	Torch	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10517	85131020	Other flash lights excluding those for photographic purposes	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10518	85131030	Miners safety lamps Magneto lamps	7.5	7.5	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC
10519 10520	85131040 85131090	Other portable electric lamps	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10521	85139000	Parts of portable electric lamps	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10522	85141000	Resistance heated furnaces and ovens	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10523	85142000	Furnaces and ovens functioning by induction or dielectric loss	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10524	85143010	Other furnaces and ovens for melting	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10525	85143090	Other furnaces and ovens	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10526	85144000	Other equipment for the heat treatment of materials by induction or dielectric loss	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10527	85149000	Parts of industral or laboratory electric furnaces and oven	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10528	85151100	Soldering irons and guns	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10529	85151900	Other brazing or soldering machines and apparatus	10 10	10	TEI TR	0	0 8	7	6	0 5	0	5	0	5	0 5
10530 10531	85152110 85152120	Automatic spot welding machinery Automatic butt welding machinery	10	10 10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5 5	5	5 5	5	5
10532	85152190	Other fully or partly automatic machines and apparatus for resistance welding of metal	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
10533	85152900	Other machines and apparatus for resistance welding of metal	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
10534	85153100	Fully or partly automatic machines and apparatus for arc welding	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10535	85153910	AC arc welding machinery	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10536	85153920	Argon arc welding machinery	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10537	85153990	Other machines and apparatus for arc welding	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10538	85158010	High frequency plastic welding machine	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
10539	85158090	Other machines and apparatus for soldering/brazing/welding	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
10540	85159000	Parts of electric machines and apparatus for slodering/brazing/welding	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10541	85161000	Electric instantaneous or storage water heaters and immersion heaters	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10542	85162100	Storage heating radiators	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10543 10544	85162900 85163100	Other electric space heating andsoil heating apparatus Hair dryers	20 20	20 20	EXC TEI	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0
10544	85163200	Other hair-dressing apparatus	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10546	85163300	Hand-drying apparatus	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10547	85164000	Electric smoothing irons	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10548	85165000	Microwave ovens	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10549	85166000	Other ovens; Cookers, cooking plates boiling rings, grillers and roasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troasters <a docs.py.ncb="" href="https://docs.py.ncb/r/> Troasters Troa	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10550	85167100	Coffee or tea makers	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10550	85167100	Toasters	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10552	85167910	Electro thermic fluid heater	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10553	85167920	Electrical/electronic devices for repelling insects (e.g. mosquitoes etc.)	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10554	85167990	Other electro-thermic appliances	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10555	85168000	Electric heating resistors	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10556	85169000	Parts of electric instantaneous or storage water heaters and immersion heaters	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10557	85171110	Push button type line telephone sets with cordless handsets	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10558	85171190	Other line telephone sets with cordless handsets	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10559	85171211	Mobile phones, other than push button type for cellular networks	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10560	85171219	Mobile Phones, push button type for cellular networks	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10561	85171290	Telephones for other wireless networks	20	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10562	85171810	Other telephone sets push button type without cordless handset	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10563	85171890	Other telephone sets without cordless handset	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schod	ulo of Tariff D	ate Concessi	ions (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10564	85176100	Base stations	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10565	85176210	PLCC equipment	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10566	85176220	Voice frequency telegraphy	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10567 10568	85176230 85176240	Modems (modulators-demodulators) High Bit Rate Digital Subscriber Line System (HDSL)	0	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10569	85176250	Digital Loop Carrier System (DLC)	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10570	85176260	Synchronous Digital Hierarchy System (SDH)	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10571	85176270	Multiplexer, statistical multiplexer	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10572	85176290	Other machines for the reception/conversion/transmission or regeneration of voice/images/other data including switching/routing apparatus	20	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10573	85176910	ISDN terminals	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10573	85176920	ISDN Terminal Adapters	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10575	85176940	X 25 pads	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10576	85176950	Subscriber end equipment	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10577	85176960	Set top boxes for gaining access to the Internet	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10578	85176970	Attachments for Telephones	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10579	85176990	Other apapratus for transmission/reception of voice/images/other data including apparatus for communication in a wired/wireless network	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10580	85177010	Populated, loaded or stuffed Printed Circuit Boards	20	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10581	85177090	Other parts of telephone sets and other apparatus for transmisson or reception of voice/images or other data	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10582 10583	85181000 85182100	Microphones and stands therefor Single loudspeakers, mounted in their enclosures	15 15	10 15	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10584	85182200	Multiple loudspeakers, mounted in the same enclosure	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10585	85182900	Other loudspeakers whether or not mounted in their enclosures	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10586	85183000	Headphones and earphones, whether or not combined with microphone, and sets consisting of a microphone and one or more loudspeakers	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10587	85184000	Audio-frequency electric amplifiers	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10588	85185000	Electric sound amplifier sets	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10589	85189000	Parts of microphones/loudspeakers/headphones/ audio frequency electric amplifiers/ electric sound amplifier sets	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10590	85192000	Apparatus operated by coins,banknotes,bank cards,tokens or by other means of payment	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10591 10592	85193000 85195000	Turntables(record-decks)	10 0	10 0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10592	85198100	Telephone answering machines Other: Using magnetic,optical or semi-conductor media	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10594	85198910	Audio Compact Disc Player	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10595	85198920	Compact disc changer including mini disc player/laser disc player	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10596	85198930	Time Code Readers	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10597	85198940	MP-3 Player	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
10598 10599	85198990 85211011	Other sound recording/reproducing apparatus	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEI	8	6	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10600	85211011	Professional video tape recorders with 3/4" or 1" tape Video recorders Betacam/Betacam SP/Digital Betacam S- VHS/Digital-S	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10601	85211019	Other casette tape type video recording or reproducing apparatus	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10602	85211021	Professional video tape recorders with 3/4" or 1" tape	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10603	85211022	Video recorders Betacam/Betacam SP/Digital Betacam S- VHS/Digital-S	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10604	85211029	Other spool type video recording or reproducing apparatus	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10605	85211091	Professional video tape recorders with 3/4" or 1 " tape solid state or otherwise	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10606	85211092	Video recorders Betacam/Betacam SP/Digital Betacam S-VHS/Digital-S	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10607	85211099	Other magnetic tape type video recording or reproducing apparatus	10	10	TEI TER OVER 5 VOORS	0	0	0 4	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10608 10609	85219010 85219020	Video duplicating System with master and slave control DVD Player	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10609	85219020 85219090	Other video recording or reproducing apparatus	20	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10611	85221000	Pick up cartidges	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10612	85229000	Other parts and accessories of sound/vidoe recording or reproducing apparatus	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10613	85232100	Cards Incorporating a magnetic stripe	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10614	85232910	Audio cassettes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

- · · ·			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10615	85232920	Video cassette	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10616	85232930	video magnetic tape including those in hubs and reels, rolls, pancakes and jumbo rolls	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10617	85232940	3/4" and 1" video cassette	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10618	85232950	$\frac{1}{2}$ " video cassette suitable to work with Beta cam Beta cam SP/M II & VHS type VCR	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10619	85232960	Other video cassettes and tapes 3/4" and 1" video cassette	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10620	85232970	All kind of magnetic tapes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10621 10622	85232980 85232990	Cartridge Tape Other magnetic media	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10622	85234110	Compact disc(Audio/video)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10624	85234120	Blank master discs(that is sub strate) for producing stamper for compact disc	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10625	85234130	Matrices for production of records prepared record blank	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10626	85234140	Cartridge tape	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10627 10628	85234150 85234160	1/2' Videocassesette suitable to work with digital VCR	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10628	85234160 85234190	DVD Player Other unrecorded optical media	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10630	85234910	Compact disc(Audio)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10631	85234920	Compact disc(video)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10632	85234930	Stamper for CD audio. CD video and CD-ROM	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10633	85234940	DVD	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10634 10635	85234950 85234960	Matrices for production of records prepared record blank Cartridge tape	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10636	85234970	1/2' Videocassesette suitable to work with digital VCR	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10637	85234990	Other recorded optical media	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10638	85235100	solid-state Non-volatile Storage devices	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10639	85235210	Sim cards	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10640 10641	85235220 85235290	Memory cards Other smart cards	0	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10641	85235290 85235910	Proximity cards and tags	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10643	85235990	Other semiconductor media	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10644	85238010	Gramophone records	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10645	85238020	Information technology Software	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10646	85238030	Audio-visual news or audio visual news	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10647 10648	85238040 85238050	Children's video films	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10648	85238060	Video tapes of educational nature 2-D/3D computer graphics	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10650	85238090	Other discs/tapes/ solid state non volatile storage devices	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10651	85255010	Radio broadcast transmitter	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10652	85255020	TV broadcast transmitter	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10653	85255030	Broadcast equipment subsystem	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10654 10655	85255040 85255090	Communication jamming equipments Other transmission apparatus for radio broadcasting or television	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10656	85256000	Transmission apparatus incorporating reception apparatus	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10657	85258010	Television cameras	20	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10658	85258020	Digital cameras	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10659	85258030	Video camera recorders	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10660	85258090	Other cameras (CCTV, mobile cameras etc)	20	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10661 10662	85261000 85269110	Radar apparatus Direction measuring equipment	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10662	85269110	Instrument landing system	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10664	85269130	Direction finding equipment	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10665	85269140	Non directional beacon	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10666	85269150	VHF omni range equipment	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10667	85269190	Other radio navigational aid apparatus	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10668 10669	85269200 85271200	Radio remote control apparatus Pocket-size radio cassette-players	7.5 10	7.5 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10669	85271300	Other apparatus combined with sound recording or reproducing apparatus	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10671	85271900	Other Radio-broadcast receivers capable of operating without an external source of power	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10672	85272100	Radio-broadcast receivers not capable of operating without an external source of power of a kind used in motor vehicles combined with sound recording or reproducing apparatus	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

CL N-	110.0.0	Danasintian.	Standard	F# - + 10 - 10 - 10 ()	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10673	85272900	Other radio-broadcast receivers not capable of operating without an external source of power of a kind used in motor vehicles	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10674	85279100	Other reception apparatus for radio broadcasting combined with sound recording or reproducing apparatus	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10675	85279200	Other reception apparatus for radio broadcasting not combined with sound recording or reproducing apparatus but combined with a clock	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10676	85279900	Other reception apparatus for radio broadcasting	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10677	85284200	Cathode ray tube monitors capable of directly connecting to and designed for use with an automatic data processing machine of heading 8471	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10678	85284900	Other cathode ray tube monitors	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10679	85285200	Other monitors capable of directly connecting to and designed for use with an automatic data processing machine of heading 8471	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10680	85285900	Other monitors not incorportating television reception apparatus	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10681	85286200	Projectors capable of directly connecting to and designed for use with an automatic data processing machine of heading 8471	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10682	85286900	Other projectors not incporating television reception apparatus	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10683	85287100	Reception apparatus for television, whether or not incorporating radio-broadcast receivers or sound or video recording or reproducing apparatus not designed to incorporate a video display or screen	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
10684	85287211	Other, colour Television set of screen size upto 36 cm	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
10685	85287212	Other colour Television set of screen size exceeding 36cm but not exceeding 54cm	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
10686	85287213	Other colour Television set of screen size exceeding 54 cm but not exceeding 68cm	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
10687	85287214	Other colourTelevision set of screen size exceeding 68 cm but not exceeding 74cm	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10688	85287215	Other colourTelevision set of screen size exceeding 74 cm but not exceeding 87cm	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
10689	85287216	Other colourTelevision set of screen size exceeding 87 cm but not exceeding 105cm	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
10690	85287217	Other colour Television set of screen size exceeding 105 cm	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10691	85287218	Other colour Liquid crystal Display Television set of screen size below 63 cm	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
10692	85287219	Other colour reception apparatus for television	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10693	85287310	Other monochrome Liquid crystal display television set of screen size below 25 cm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10694	85287390	Other monochrome reception apparatus for television	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10695	85291011	Dish antennae for communication Jamming equipment	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10696	85291012	Dish antennae for amateur radio communication equipment	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10697	85291019	Other Dish antennae	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10698	85291021	Other aerials and antennae for communication jamming equipment	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10699	85291022	Other aerials and antennae for amateur radio communication equipment	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10700	85291029	Other aerials and antennae	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10701	85291091	Other aerial and aerial reflectors of all kinds for communication jamming equipment	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10702	85291092	Other aerial and aerial reflectors of all kinds for amateur radio communication equipment	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10703	85291099	Other aerial and aerial reflectors of all kinds	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10704	85299010	Other parts suitable for communication jamming equipment	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10705	85299020	Other parts suitable for amateur radio communication equipment	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10706	85299030	Open Cell for television set	15	0	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10707	85299090	Other parts for transmission/ reception apparatus, radar apparatus, monitors and projectors (HS 8525-28)	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10708	85301010	Electrical signalling/ safety/ traffic control equipment for railways	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

		T	Standard		Tariff Modality				Schadi	le of Tariff R	ata Concassi	ione (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10709	85301020	Electrical signalling/ safety/ traffic control equipment for tramways	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10710	85308000	Other electrical signalling/ safety/ traffic control equipment	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10711	85309000	Parts of Electrical signalling equipment	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10712	85311010	Burglar alarm	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10713	85311020	Fire alarm	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10714	85311090	Other alarms or similar apparatus	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10715	85312000	Indicator panels incorporating liquid crystal devices (LCD) or light-emitting diodes (LED)	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10716	85318000	Other electric sound or visual signalling apparatus	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10717	85319000	Parts of electric sound or visual signalling apparatus	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10718	85321000	Fixed capacitors designed for use in 50/60 Hz circuits and having a reactive power handling capacity of not less than 0.5 KVA (power capacitors) The fixed capacitors:	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10719	85322100	Tantalum	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10720	85322200	Aluminum electrolytic	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10721	85322300	Ceramic dielectric, single layer	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10722	85322400	Ceramic dielectric multilayer	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10723	85322500	Dielectric of paper or plastics	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10724 10725	85322910 85322990	Capacitors of dielectric of mica	0	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10725	85322990 85323000	Other fixed capacitors Variable or adjustable (pre-set) capacitors	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10727	85329000	Parts of electrical capacitors	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10728	85331000	Fixed carbon resistors, composition or film types	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10729	85332111	Fixed resistors of bare wire of nichrome for power handling capacity < 20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10730	85332119	Other fixed resistors of bare wire for power handling capacity < 20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10731	85332121	Fixed resistors of insulated wire of nichrome for power handling capacity < 20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10732	85332129	Other Fixed resistors of insulated wire for power handling capacity < 20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10733	85332911	Fixed resistors of bare wire of nichrome for power handling capacity >20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10734	85332919	Other fixed resistors of bare wire for power handling capacity >20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10735	85332921	Fixed resistors of insulated wire of nichrome for power handling capacity > 20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10736	85332929	Other Fixed resistors of insulated wire for power handling capacity > 20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10737	85333110	Wirewound Potentiometers of power handling capacity <20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10738	85333120	Wirewound Rheostats of power handling capacity < 20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10739	85333190	Other wirewound variable resistors for power handling capacity <20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10740	85333910	Wirewound Potentiometers of power handling capacity >20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10741	85333920	Wirewound Rheostats of power handling capacity > 20W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10742	85333990	Other wirewound variable resistors for power handling capacity	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		>20W							_						
10743	85334010	Other Potentiometers	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10744	85334020	Other Rheostats	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10745	85334030	Other Thermistors	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10746 10747	85334090 85339000	Other variable resistors	0	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10747	85339000	Parts of electrical resistors Printed circuits	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10749	85351010	Fuses for switches having rating upto 15 amps rewireable	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10750	85351020	Fuses for switches having rating above 15 amps high rupturing capacity/rewireable	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10751	85351030	Other rewireable fuses	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10751	85351040	Other high rupturing capacity fuses	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10753	85351050	Fuses gear	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10754	85351090	Other fuses	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10755	85352111	Automatic SF6 circuit breakers for a voltage of 11 KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10756	85352112	Automatic SF6 circuit breakers for a voltage of 33 KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10757	85352113	Automatic SF6 circuit breakers for a voltage of 66 KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10758	85352119	Other SF6 circuit breakers for volatage> 1KV but < 72.5KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10759	85352121	Automatic vaccum circuit breakers for a voltage of 11 KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

OL 11	11000	5	Standard	F((4) B (40)	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10760	85352122	Automatic vaccum circuit breakers for a voltage of 33 KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10761	85352123	Automatic vaccum circuit breakers for a voltage of 66 KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10762	85352129	Other automatic vaccum circuit breakers for voltage> 1KV but < 72.5KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10763	85352190	Other automatic circuit breakers for voltage> 1KV but < 72.5KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10764	85352911	Automatic SF6 circuit breakers for a voltage of 132 KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10765	85352912	Automatic SF6 circuit breakers for a voltage of 220 KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10766	85352913	Automatic SF6 circuit breakers for a voltage of 400 KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10767	85352919	Other Automatic SF6 circuit breakers for a voltage >72.5KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10768	85352921	Automatic vaccum circuit breakers for a voltage of 132 KV	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10769 10770	85352922 85352923	Automatic vaccum circuit breakers for a voltage of 220 KV Automatic vaccum circuit breakers for a voltage of 400 KV	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		i i													
10771	85352929	Other Automatic vaccum circuit breakers for a voltage > 72.5KV		10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10772 10773	85352990 85353010	Other Automatic circuit breakers for a voltage > 72.5KV	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10773	85353010	Isolating/ make and break switches of plastic Other isolating and make and break switches	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10775	85354010	Lighting arresters	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10776	85354020	Voltage limiters	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10777	85354030	Surge suppressors	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10778	85359010	Motor starters for AC motors	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10779	85359020	Control gear and starters for DC motors	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10780	85359030	Other control & switch gear	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10781 10782	85359040 85359090	Junction boxes Other electrical apparatus for switching or protecting electrical	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	6	4.5 4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
		circuits > 1000V								-					
10783	85361010	Fuses for switches having rating upto 15 amps, rewireable Fuses for switches having rating above 15 amps high rupturing	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10784	85361020 85361030	capacity/rewireable	10 10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10785 10786	85361030	Other rewireable fuses Other high rupturing capacity fuses	10	10 10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10787	85361050	Fuses gear	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10788	85361060	Electronic fuses	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10789	85361090	Other fuses	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10790	85362010	Air circuit breakers for voltage < 1000V	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10791	85362020	Moulded case circuit breakers < 1000V	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10792 10793	85362030 85362040	Miniature circuit breakers < 1000V Earth leak circuit breakers < 1000v	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10793	85362090	Other automatic circuit breakers for volatage < 1000V	10	10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10795	85363000	Other apparatus for protecting electrical circuits brakers for volatage < 1000 V	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10796	85364100	Relays for a voltage < 60V	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10797	85364900	Other relays voltage >60V but < 1000V	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10798	85365010	Control and switch gears :	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10799	85365020	Other switches of plastic	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10800	85365090	Other switches < 1000V	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10801	85366110	Lamp holders of plastic	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10802	85366190	Lamp holders of other materials	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10803	85366910	Plugs and sockets of plastic	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10804 10805	85366990 85367000	Plugs and sockets of other materials Connectors for optical fibres, optical fibre bundles or cables	10 7.5	7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		·								-					
10806 10807	85369010 85369020	Motor starters for AC motors Motor starters for DC motors	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10807	85369030	Junction boxes	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10809	85369090	Other electrical apparatus for switching or protecting electrical	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10810	85371000	circuits < 1000 V Boards/panels/consoles./desks for electrical control or	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10811	85372000	distribution of a voltage < 1,000 V Boards/panels/consoles./desks for electrical control or	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
		distribution of a voltage > 1,000 V Parts of boards/panels/consoles/desks for electrical control or			-		_	<u> </u>		-					
10812	85381010	distribution for industrial use Other Parts of boards/panels/consoles/desks for electrical	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10813	85381090	control or distribution	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10814	85389000	Parts of other electrical apparatus for switching or protecting electrical circuits	15	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10815	85391000	Sealed beam lamp units	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
10816	85392110	Miniature halogen lamps with fittings	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				0-1	.l4 T:## D		(0/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	ate Concessi Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10817	85392120	Tungsten halogen lamps for automobiles	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
10818	85392190	Other filament lamps excluding UV and infra red lamps	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10819	85392200	Other, filament lamps (apart from tungsten halogen) of a power not exceeding 200 W and for a voltage exceeding 100 V	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10820	85392910	Other filament lamps of retail sale price not exceeding rupees 20 per bulb	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10821	85392920	Bulb, for torches	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10822	85392930	Miniature bulbs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10823	85392940	Other for automobile lamps	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10824	85392990	Other electric filament lamps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10825	85393110	Compact fluorescent lamps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10826 10827	85393190 85393210	Other fhourescent hot cathode lamps	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10827	85393210	Mercury vapour lamp Sodium vapour lamp	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10829	85393230	Metal halide lamps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10830	85393910	Triphosphor energy efficient fluorescent lamps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10831	85393990	Other Discharge lamps, other than ultra-violet lamps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10832	85394100	Arc-lamps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10833	85394900	Other Ultra-violet or infra-red lamps	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10834	85395000	Light-emitting diode (LED) lamps	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10835	85399010	Parts of fluorescent tube lamps	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10836	85399020	Parts of Arc lamps	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10837	85399090 85401110	Parts of other electric filament lamps Television Picture tubes of 20" and 21" size, except 21" Flat and	10	10 10	TEP over 5 years EXC	8 EXC	6 EXC	4 EXC	2 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
10839	85401120	Full square (F&FST) Colour TV picture tubes Video monitor cathode-ray tubes	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10840	85401190	Other colour CRT picture tubes	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10841	85401200	Monochrome CRT picture tubes	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10842	85402000	Television camera tubes; Image converters and intensifiers; Other photo cathode tubes	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10843	85404010	Data/graphic display tubes, monochrome	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10844	85404020	Data or graphic display tubes, colour, with a phosphor dot screen pitch smaller than 0.4 mm	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10845	85406000	Other cathode-ray tubes	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10846	85407100	Magnetrons	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10847	85407900	Other microwave tubes excluding grid controlled tubes	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10848	85408100	Receiver or amplifier valves and tubes	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10849	85408900	Other valves and tubes	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10850	85409100	Parts of cathode-ray tubes	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10851	85409900	Other parts of thermionic, cold cathode or photocathode valves and tubes	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10852	85411000	Diodes, other than photosensitive or light-emitting diodes (LED	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10853	85412100	Transistors (other than photosensitive) with a dissipation rate of less than 1 W	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10854	85412900	Other transistors (other than photosensitive)	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10855 10856	85413010 85413090	Thyristors	0	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10857	85414011	Diacs and triacs (other than photosensitive) Solar cells not assembled in modules or panels	20	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10858	85414012	Solar Cells assembled in Modules and made up into panels	20	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10859	85414019	Other photo cells	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10860	85414020	Light emitting diodes (electro luminescent)	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10861	85414090	Other photosenstive semi- conductors devices	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10862	85415000	Other semi-conductors devices	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10863	85416000	Mounted piezo-electric crystals	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10864	85419000	Parts of diodes, transistors and semi conductor devices	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10865	85423100	Processors and controllers,whether or not combined with memories,converters,logic circuits,amplifiers,clock and timing circuits or other	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10866	85423200	Memories	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10867	85423300	Amplifiers	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10868	85423900	Other electronic integrated circuits	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10869	85429000	Parts electronic integrated circuits	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10870	85431010	Particle accelerators:Ion implanters for doping semi conductor materials	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10871	85431020	Vane graff, cock-croft, walton accelerators	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10872	85431030	Synchrocyclotrons, synchrotrons	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10873	85431090	Other particle accelerators including cyclotrons	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10874	85432010	Sweep generators	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10875	85432020	Impulse generators	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10876	85432030	Tacho generators	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10877	85432090	Other signal generators	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10878	85433000	Machines and apparatus for electroplating, electrolysis or electrophoresis	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10879	85437011	Proximity cards and tags	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10880	85437012	Metal detector	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10881	85437013	Mine detector	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10882	85437019	Other machines and appartus having individual function	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years	6 0	4.5	3	1.5 0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10883 10884	85437021 85437022	Digital reverberators Mixing systems or consoles	7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10885	85437029	Other audio special effect equipment	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10886	85437031	Video mixing system or consoles	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10887	85437032	Video effect system	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10888 10889	85437033 85437034	Digital layering machine	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10890	85437035	Paint box Video typewriter	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10891	85437036	Video matting machines	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10892	85437039	Other video special effect equipment	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10893	85437041	Computerised editing system controlling more than three video	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10894	85437042	editing machines Other video control units	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10895	85437042	Other video control units Other edit control unit	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10896	85437050	Colour correctors	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10897	85437061	Broadcast amplifier	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10898	85437062	Limiting amplifier, video distribution amplifier and stabilising	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10899	85437069	amplifiers Other amplifiers	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
10900	85437071	Graphic equalisers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10901	85437072	Synthesised receivers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10902	85437091	RF (Radio Frequency) power amplifiers and noise generators for communication jamming equipment, static/mobile/manportable	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10903	85437092	Equipment/gadgets based on solar energy	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10904	85437093	Professional beauty care equipment	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10905 10906	85437094 85437095	Audio video stereo encoders Time code generator	7.5 7.5	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10907	85437099	Other machines and appartus having individual function	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10908	85439000	Parts of electrical machines and apparatus having individual function	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10909	85441110	Enamelled winding wire of copper	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
10910	85441190	Other winding wire of copper	10	10	TEP over 10 years	9	8	7	6	5	4	3	2	1	0
10911	85441910	Asbestos covered winding wire	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10912	85441920 85441930	Plastic insulated winding wire	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5 9.5	7.5 7.5	5	2.5 2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10913 10914	85441990	Rubber insulated winding wire Other winding wire	15 15	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5 5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10915	85442010	Co-axial cable	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10916	85442090	Other co-axial electric conductus	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10917	85443000	Ignition wiring sets and other wiring sets of a kind used in vehicles, aircraft or ships	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
10918	85444210	Paper insulated electric conductors <1000 V fitted with connectors	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10919	85444220	Plastic insulated electric conductors <1000 V fitted with connectors	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10920	85444230	Rubber insulated electric conductors <1000 V fitted with connectors	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10921	85444290	Other electric conductors <1000 V fitted with connectors	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10922	85444291	Paper insulated, electric conductors <1000 V fitted with connectors of a kind used in telecommunication	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10923	85444292	Plastic insulated, electric conductors <1000 V fitted with connectors of a kind used in telecommunication	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10924	85444293	Rubber insulated, electric conductors <1000 V fitted with connectors of a kind used in telecommunication	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10925	85444299	Other electric conductors <1000 V fitted with connectors of a kind used in telecommunication	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10926	85444910	Paper insulated electric conductors <1000 V without connectors Plastic insulated electric conductors <1000 V without	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10927	85444920	Plastic insulated electric conductors <1000 V without connectors Rubber insulated electric conductors <1000 V without	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10928	85444930	connectors electric conductors < 1000 v without	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0

CI N-	110.0.0-4-	Bindi	Standard	Eff-16: B-4- (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10929	85444991	Paper insulated, electric conductors <1000 V without connectors of a kind used in telecommunication	15	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10930	85444992	Plastic insulated, electric conductors <1000 V without connectors of a kind used in telecommunication	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10931	85444993	Rubber insulated, electric conductors <1000 V without connectors of kind used in telecommunication	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10932	85444999	Other electric conductors <1000 V without connectors	15	10	TEP over 5 years	9.5	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
10933	85446010	Papers insulated electric conductors >1000 V	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10934	85446020	Paper insulated cables electric conductors >1000 V	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10935	85446030	Plastic insulated cables electric conductors >1000 V	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10936	85446090	Other electric conductors >1000 V	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10937	85447010	Optical fibre cables lead alloy sheathed cables for lighting purposes	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10938	85447090	Other optical fibre cables	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10939	85451100	Electrodes of a kind used for furnaces	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10940	85451900	Other electrodes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10941	85452000	Brushes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10942	85459010	Arc lamp carbon	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10943	85459020	Battery carbon	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10944	85459090	Other articles of graphite/carbon for electrical purposes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0		0	0	0	0	0
10945	85461000	Electrical insulators of glass	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10946	85462011	Electrical insulators of porcelain below 6.6 kv	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10947	85462019	Other electrical insulators of porcelain disc and strings	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10948	85462021	Porcelain post insulators below 6.6 kv	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10949	85462022	Porcelain post insulators 6.6 kv or above but upto 11 kv	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10950	85462023	Porcelain post insulators above 11 kv but upto 66 kv	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10951	85462024	Porcelain post insulators above 66 kv but upto 132 kv	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10952	85462029	Porcelain post insulators above 132 kv Porcelain pin insulators	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10953	85462031	Porcelain pin insulators below 6.6 kv	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10954	85462032	Porcelain pin insulators 6.6 kv to 11 kv	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10955	85462033	Porcelain pin insulators above 11 kv upto 66 kv	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10956	85462039	Porcelain pin insulators above 66 kv	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10957	85462040	Other High tension procelain solid core insulators	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10958	85462050	Other Low Tension procelain insulators including Telegraph & telephone insulators	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10959	85462090	Other electrical insulators of ceramics	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10960	85469010	Heat shrinkable components	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10961	85469090	Other electrical insulators of other mattrial	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10962	85471010	Insulation fittings of porcelain bushing below 6.6 kv	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10963	85471020	Insulation fittings of porcelain bushings 6.6 Kv or above but below 11 kv	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10964	85471030	Insulation fittings of porcelain bushings above 11 kv or above but upto 66kv	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10965	85471040	Insulation fittings of porcelain bushings above 66 kv or above	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10966	85471090	Other Insulation fittings of ceramics	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10967	85472000	Insulating fittings of plastics	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10968	85479010	Electrical insulating fittings of glass	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10969	85479020	Electrical conduit tubing & joints therefor, of base metal lined with insulating material	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10970	85479090	Other insulation fittings for electrical machines/ appliances/ equipment	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10971	85481010	Battery scrap, namely the following:Lead battery plates covered by ISRI, Code word Rails Battery lugs covered by ISRI,Code word Rakes	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10972	85481020	Battert wastes, namely the following; Scrap drained/dry while intact, lead batteries covered by ISRI, Code word Rains, Scrap wet whole intact lead batteries covered by ISRI, Code word Rink, Scrap industrial intact lead cells covered by ISRI Code word word Rono; scrap whole intact industrial lead batteries covered by ISRI code word Roper; edison batteries covered by ISRI code word Vaunt	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10973	85481090	Other waste and scrap of electrical machinery and apparatus	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10974	85489000	Other electrical parts of machinery and apparatus	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
10975	86011000	Rail locomotives powered from an external source of electricity	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10976	86012000	Rail locomotives powered by electric accumulators	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10977	86021000	Diesel electric locomotives	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10978	86029010	Steam locomotives and tenders thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
10979	86029090	Other rail locomotives	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

18. 18.				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
1966 1965	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
MALINION OF REMARKS MATERIALS OF REMARKS (PRINCE) 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	10980	86031000		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Security Security	10981	86039000	Other Self- propelled railway/ tramway coaches/vans/trucks	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1985 1985	10982	86040000	VEHICLES, WTHETHER OR NOT SELF-PROPELLED (FOR EXAMPLE, WORKSHOPS CRANES, BALLAST TAMPERS, TRACK-LINERS, TESTING COACHES AND TRACK	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1006	10983	86050000	SELF-PROPELLED; LUGGAR VANS, PORT OFFICE COACHES AND OTHER SPECIAL PURPOSE RAILWAY OR TRAMWAY COACHES, NOT SELF-PROPELLED	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
MONOTON MONO	10984	86061010	Four wheeler tank wagons of pay-load exceeding 23 tones	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	10985	86061020	Eight wheeler tank wagons of pay-load not exceeding 60 tones	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
None None	10986	86061090		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	10987	86063000	heading 8606 10 or br> Other	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	10988	86069110		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
100901 1	10989	86069120		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1991 89089210 Sole eight wheeler wagons of pay-bad not sole-eding 50 tone 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	10990	86069190		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1998 1998	10991	86069210		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	10992	86069220		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
19986 88071100 Oniving Bogoles and Desire Blooges 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	10993	86069290	Other open wagons with non-removable sides of a height >60cm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1998 88971200 Other Boyles and bissel boyles 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
10997 88071920 Axles and sheels for coaches, van and wagors (rolling stock) 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0										_						
10090 86071930 Able boxes (Libricating or grease box) 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			İ								-					
1000 86071990 Other parts of axies and wheels -br- Brakes and parts thereof: 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	10998	86071920		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11001 86072100 Air Brakes and parts thereof 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	10999	86071930	Axle boxes (lubricating or grease box)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11002 86072900 Other brakes and part thereof 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							0	-		0	0			-	0	
11003 86073901 Buffers and coupling devices 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0										0				-	0	
11004 88073090 Other hooks and parts of thereof 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
11005 8607910 Other parts of locomotives 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0										-				-		
11007 86079920 Parts of transway, becomptives and running stock 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11005			10	10		0	0	0	0	0		0	0	0	0
11008 86079990 Hydraulic shock absorbers for railway bogles 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Parts of coach work of railway running stock				0			0		0			0	
11009 86079990 Other parts of railway /transway locomatives or rolling stocks 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
1010 86080010 Railway and tramway track fixtures and fittings 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11008	86079930	Hydraulic shock absorbers for railway bogies	10	10	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Mechanical equipment, not electrically powered for signalling to or controlling road rail or other vehicles, ships or aircraft 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11009	86079990	Other parts of railway /tramway locomatives or rolling stocks	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1011 86080020 or controlling road rail or other vehicles, ships or aircraft 10 10 110 111 10 10 10 10 111 10 111 10	11010	86080010	Railway and tramway track fixtures and fittings	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11012 86080030 Other traffic control equipment for railways 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11011	86080020		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1013 86080040 Section Sectio	11012	86080030		10	10	TFI	n	n	n	n	n	n	0	n	n	0
1014 86080090 Other mechincal signalling, /traffic control equpment for railway / /tramway 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Other traffic control equipment for roads or inland waterways and including automatic traffic control equipment for use at ports												·	
11015 86090000 RANSPORT OF FLUIDS) SPECIALLY DESIGNED AND EQUIPPED FOR CARRIAGE BY ONE OR MORE MODES OF TRANSPORT 10 5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11014	86080090	Other mechincal signalling, /traffic control equpment for railway	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11017 87012010 Road tractors for semi- trailers of Engine capacity not exceeding 1800 cc 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			CONTAINERS (INCLUDING CONTAINERS FOR THE TRANSPORT OF FLUIDS) SPECIALLY DESIGNED AND EQUIPPED FOR CARRIAGE BY ONE OR MORE MODES OF	10	5		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11017 87012010 exceeding 1800 cc	11016	87011000		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
			exceeding 1800 cc							0					0	
11019 87013011 Garden tractors of engine capacity not exceeding 1800 cc 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11018	87012090	Other road tractors for semi- trailers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	11019	87013011	Garden tractors of engine capacity not exceeding 1800 cc	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Q1 N1		5	Standard	F# 41 B 4 #00	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11020 11021	87013019 87013091	Other garden tractors Track-laying tractors of engine capacity not exceeding 1800 cc	10 10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11021	87013099		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11022	87019100	Other track-laying tractors Others tractors,engine power not exceeding 18 kW	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11024	87019200	Others tractors,engine power exceeding 18 kW but not exceeding 37 kW	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11025	87019300	Others tractors,engine power exceeding 37 kW but not exceeding 75 kW	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11026	87019400	Others tractors,engine power exceeding 75 kW but not exceeding 130 kW	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11027	87019500	Others tractors,engine power exceeding 130 kW	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11028	87021011	Integrated monocoque vehicle, air-conditioned with CI-IC piston engine for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11029	87021012	Integrated monocoque vehicle, non air-conditioned with CI-IC piston engine for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
51. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11030	87021018	Other, air-conditioned vehicle with CI-IC piston engine for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11031	87021019	Other non air-conditioned vehicle with CI-IC piston engine for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11032	87021021	Integrated monocoque vehicle, air-conditioned with CI-IC piston engine for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. NO.	ns a code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11033	87021022	Integrated monocoque vehicle, non air-conditioned with CI-IC piston engine for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11034	87021028	Other, air-conditioned vehicle with CI-IC piston engine for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11035	87021029	Other, non air-conditioned vehicle with CI-IC piston engine for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Pate (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. NO.	no o Codé	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4		Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11036	87022011	Integrated monocoque vehicle, air-conditioned with CI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11037	87022012	Integrated monocoque vehicle, non air-conditioned with CI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11038	87022018	Other, air-conditioned vehicle with CI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HC 0 Codo	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4		Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11039	87022019	Other, non air-conditioned vehicle with CI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11040	87022021	Integrated monocoque vehicle, air-conditioned with CI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11041	87022022	Integrated monocoque vehicle, non air-conditioned with CI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. NO.	no o Codé	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4		Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11042	87022028	Other, air-conditioned vehicle with CI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11043	87022029	Other, non air-conditioned vehicle with CI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11044	87023011	Integrated monocoque vehicle, air-conditioned with SI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. NO.	no o Codé	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4		Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11045	87023012	Integrated monocoque vehicle, non air-conditioned with SI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11046	87023018	Other, air-conditioned vehicle with SI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11047	87023019	Other, non air-conditioned vehicle with SI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
51. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11048	87023021	Integrated monocoque vehicle, air-conditioned with SI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11049	87023022	Integrated monocoque vehicle, non air-conditioned with SI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11050	87023028	Other, air-conditioned vehicle with SI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Pate (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. NO.	no o Codé	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4		Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11051	87023029	Other, non air-conditioned vehicle with SI-IC piston engine and electric motor for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11052	87024011	Integrated monocoque vehicle, air-conditioned with only electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11053	87024012	Integrated monocoque vehicle, non air-conditioned with only electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Pate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concession	ons (%)			
51. NO.	H2 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5		Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11054	87024018	Other, air-conditioned vehicle with only electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11055	87024019	Other, non air-conditioned vehicle with only electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11056	87024021	Integrated monocoque vehicle, air-conditioned with only electric motor for transport of > 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
51. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11057	87024022	Integrated monocoque vehicle, non air-conditioned with only electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11058	87024028	Other, air-conditioned vehicle with only electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11059	87024029	Other, non air-conditioned vehicle with only electric motor for transport of < 13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
31. 140.	113 6 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Ellective Nate (/o)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11060	87029011	Other Integrated monocoque vehicle, air-conditioned for transport of <13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11061	87029012	Other Integrated monocoque vehicle, non air-conditioned for transport of <13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11062	87029018	Other, air-conditioned vehicle for transport of <13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. NO.	no o Codé	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4		Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11063	87029019	Other, non air-conditioned vehicle for transport of <13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11064	87029021	Other Integrated monocoque vehicle, air-conditioned for transport of >13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11065	87029022	Other Integrated monocoque vehicle, non air-conditioned for transport of >13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

01.11	11000	5	Standard	F// /: B / ///	Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11066	87029028	Other, air-conditioned vehicle for transport of <13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11067	87029029	Other, non air-conditioned vehicle for transport of <13 persons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu		ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. NO.	по о C000	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11068	87031010	Electrically operated snow vehicles/ golf cars and simlar vehicles	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,— (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11069	87031090	Other (non electrically operated)snow vehicles/golf cars and similar vehicles	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. 140.	113 6 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11070	87032110	Vehicles with SI-IC engine, cylinder capacity <1000cc for transport of >7 persons	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,- (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11071	87032120	Three Wheeled vehicles	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality		1	1		le of Tariff R			1 1	.,	
JI. 140.	.10 0 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported. (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11072	87032191	Motor cars with SI-IC engine, cylinder <1000cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract											
11073	87032192	Specialised transport vehicles. (e.g. ambulances, prison vans and the like) with SI-IC engine, cylinder <1000cc	125	Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,- (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concessi				
J. 140.	110 0 0000	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11074	87032199	Other vehicles with SI-IC engine cylinder < 1000cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD Motor cars and other motor vehicles											
11075		Vehicles with SI-IC engine, cylinder >1000cc < 1500cc for transport of >7 persons	125	(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,- (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly attract 30% BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
31. 140.	no o code	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated wehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,- (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11076	87032220	Three Wheeled vehicles	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,-(1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11077	87032230	Motor cars with SI-IC engine, cylinder >1000cc < 1500cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concessi				
J 140.		2 seemption	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11078	87032291	Specialised transport vehicles. (e.g. ambulances, prison vans and the like) with SI-IC engine, cylinder >1000cc < 1500cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11079	87032299	Other vehicles with SI-IC engine cyclinder >1000cc < 1500cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
JI. 140.	110 0 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11080	87032310	Vehicles with SI-IC engine, cylinder >1500cc < 3000cc for transport of >7 persons	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11081	87032320	Three Wheeled vehicles	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
GI. NO.	110 0 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,— (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,—											
11082	87032391	Motor cars with SI-IC engine, cylinder >1500cc < 3000cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,— (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11083	87032392	Specialised transport vehicles. (e.g. ambulances, prison vans and the like) with SI-IC engine, cylinder >1500cc < 3000cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
31. 140.	no o Coue	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11084	87032399	Other vehicles with SI-IC engine cyclinder >1500cc < 3000cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,-	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
11085	87032410	Vehicles with SI-IC engine, cylinder >3000cc for transport of >7 persons	125	Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,— (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,— (a) with CIF value more than US \$40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
J. 140.	110 0 0000	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11086	87032420	Three Wheeled vehicles	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD Motor cars and other motor vehicles											
11087	87032491	Motor cars with SI-IC engine, cylinder >3000cc	125	(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,- (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,- (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,-	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. 140.	113 6 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11088	87032492	Specialised transport vehicles. (e.g. ambulances, prison vans and the like) with SI-IC engine, cylinder >3000cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,— (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11089	87032499	Other vehicles with SI-IC engine cylinder >3000cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concession	ons (%)			
GI. NO.	110 0 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11090	87033110	Vehicles with CI-IC engine, cylinder <1500cc for transport of >7 persons	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,— (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,—											
11091	87033191	Motor cars with CI-IC engine, cylinder <1500cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concessi				
J 140.		2 ccs.iption	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11092	87033192	Specialised transport vehicles. (e.g. ambulances, prison vans and the like) with CI-IC engine, cylinder <1500cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,— (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,—											
11093	87033199	Other vehicles with CI-IC engine cylinder <1500cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu		ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. NO.	no o coue	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11094	87033210	Vehicles with CI-IC engine, cylinder >1500cc < 2500cc for transport of >7 persons	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,— (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11095	87033291	Motor cars with CI-IC engine, cylinder >1500cc < 2500cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concession	ons (%)			
31. NO.	113 6 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11096	87033292	Specialised transport vehicles. (e.g. ambulances, prison vans and the like) with CI-IC engine, cylinder >1500cc < 2500cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11097	87033299	Other vehicles with CI-IC engine cylinder >1500cc < 2500cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
GI. NO.	110 0 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11098	87033310	Vehicles with CI-IC engine, cylinder >2500cc for transport of >7 persons	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,— (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11099	87033320	Three wheeled vehicles with CI-IC engine, cylinder >2500cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R		ons (%)			
31. 140.	no o Coue	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11100	87033391	Motor cars with CI-IC engine, cylinder >2500cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,-	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
11101		Specialised transport vehicles. (e.g. ambulances, prison vans and the like) with CI-IC engine, cylinder >2500cc	125	Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,- (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concessi			1	
J 110.		2 documents	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11102	87033399	Other vehicles with CI-IC engine cylinder >2500cc	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,— (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,—											
11103	87034010	Vehicles with SI-IC engine and electric motor but without any external plugging source for transport of >7 persons	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concession	ons (%)			
GI. NO.	110 0 0000	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11104	87034020	Specialised transport vehicles such as ambulances, prison vans and the like with SI-IC engine and electric motor but without any external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11105	87034030	Motor cars with SI-IC engine and electric motor but without any external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more											
				than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concessi				
J 110.		2 ccc.iption	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11106	87034040	Three-wheeled vehicles with SI-IC engine and electric motor but without any external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,— (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,—											
11107	87034090	Other vehicles with SI-IC engine and electric motor but without any external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US\$	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concessi				
J 140.		2 see apriori	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11108	87035010	Vehicles with CI-IC engine and electric motor but without any external plugging source for transport of >7 persons	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,— (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,—											
11109	87035020	Specialised transport vehicles such as ambulances, prison vans and the like with CI-IC engine and electric motor but without any external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,-	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concessi			1	
J 110.		2 ccc.iption	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11110	87035030	Motor cars with CI-IC engine and electric motor but without any external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											Į.
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11111	87035040	Three-wheeled vehicles with CI-IC engine and electric motor but without any external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
31. 140.	no o coue	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11112	87035090	Other vehicles with CI-IC engine and electric motor but without any external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,-	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
11113	87036010	Vehicles with SI-IC engine and electric motor with external plugging source for transport of >7 persons	125	Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,- (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
JI. 140.	110 0 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11114	87036020	Specialised transport vehicles such as ambulances, prison vans and the like with SI-IC engine and electric motor with external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,-	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
11115	87036030	Motor cars with SI-IC engine and electric motor with external plugging source	125	Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form, (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
J. 140.	110 0 0000	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11116	87036040	Three-wheeled vehicles with SI-IC engine and electric motor with external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,-	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(a) will cirr value finder that Os \$40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD Motor cars and other motor vehicles											
11117	87036090	Other vehicles with SI-IC engine and electric motor with external plugging source	125	(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,- (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,- (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concessi				
J 110.		2 ccs.iption	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11118	87037010	Vehicles with CI-IC engine and electric motor with external plugging source for transport of >7 persons	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,-											
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11119	87037020	Specialised transport vehicles such as ambulances, prison vans and the like with CI-IC engine and electric motor with external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality						ate Concessi				
J 110.		2 ccs.iption	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11120	87037030	Motor cars with CI-IC engine and electric motor with external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD											
				(b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
				Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,— (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,—											
11121	87037040	Three-wheeled vehicles with CI-IC engine and electric motor with external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US\$	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(a) will clir water linker land 03 \$\pi\$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
31. 140.	no o code	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11122	87037090	Other vehicles with CI-IC engine and electric motor with external plugging source	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,-	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD Motor cars and other motor vehicles											
11123	87038010	Vehicles with only electric motor for propulsion for transport of >7 persons	125	(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported,-(1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,- (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
OI. 140.	110 0 0000	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11124	87038020	Specialised transport vehicles such as ambulances, prison vans and the like with only electric motor for propulsion	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,-	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				(a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD											
11125	87038030	Motor cars with only electric motor for propulsion	125	Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,- (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					ule of Tariff R					
JI. 140.	. 10 0 code	Description	Rate (%)	Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
				(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,-											
11126	87038040	Three-wheeled vehicles with only electric motor for propulsion	125	(a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
				vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD Motor cars and other motor vehicles (including electrically operated											
11127	87038090	Other vehicles with only electric motor for propulsion	125	(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with,- (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

CI No	HC 0 Codo	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%) Motor cars and other motor vehicles	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11128	87039000	Other motor vehicles	125	(including electrically operated vehicles) principally designed for the transport of persons (other than those of heading 8702), including station wagons and racing cars, new, which have not been registered anywhere prior to importation, If imported, (1) As a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition; attract 15% BCD (b) engine or gearbox or transmission mechanism in pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly.attract 30%BCD (2) in any other form,- (a) with CIF value more than US \$ 40,000 or with engine capacity more than 3000 cc for petrol-run vehicles and more than 2500 cc for diesel-run vehicles, or with both; attract 100%BCD (b) other than (a) above attract 60%BCD	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11129	87041010	Dumpers for off highway use with net weight (excluding payload) exceeding 8 tonnes and maximum payload capacity not less than 10 tonnes	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
JI. 140.	. 10 0 code	Description	Rate (%)	Lifective Nate (70)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11130	87041090	Other dumpers degined for off highway use	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%
11131	87042110	Refrigerated goods vehicles with CI-IC engine and GVW < 5 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11132	87042120	Three wheeled goods vehicles with CI-IC engine and GVW < 5 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
31. NO.	no o coue	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Nate (76)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11133	87042190	Other goods vehicles with CI-IC engine and GVW < 5 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%
11134	87042211	Refrigerated lorries and trucks with CI-IC engine and GVW > 5 tons but < 20 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11135	87042219	Other lorries and trucks with CI-IC engine and GVW > 5 tons but < 20 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
OI. 140.	110 0 0000	Sessiption	Rate (%)	Liteoute Nate (70)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11136	87042290	Other goods vehicles with CI-IC engine and GVW > 5 tons but < 20 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%
11137	87042311	Refrigerated lorries and trucks with CI-IC engine and GVW > 20 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11138	87042319	Other lorries and trucks with CI-IC engine and GVW >20 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
GI. 140.	110 0 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Lifective Nate (/0)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11139	87042390	Other good vehicles with CI-IC engine and GVW > 20 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%
11140	87043110	Refrigerated goods vehicles with SI-IC engine and GVW < 5 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11141	87043120	Three wheeled goods vehicles with SI-IC engine and GVW < 5 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality					le of Tariff R					
31. NO.	no o code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (70)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11142	87043190	Other goods vehicles with SI-IC engine and GVW < 5 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%
11143	87043211	Refrigerated lorries and trucks with SI-IC engine and GVW > 5 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition-attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11144	87043219	Other lorries and trucks with SI-IC engine and GVW > 5 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. NO.	no o Codé	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11145	87043290	Other goods vehicles with SI-IC engine and GVW < 5 tons	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%
11146	87049011	Other Refrigerated lorries and trucks	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11147	87049012	Other Electrically operated lorries and trucks	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Date (9/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. 140.	no o code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11148	87049019	Other lorries and trucks	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%
11149	87049090	Other goods vehicles	40	Motor vehicles (including electrically operated vehicles), if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a chassis or a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 40% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 36%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 32%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 28%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 24%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	2 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	3 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	4 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	5 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%	6 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 20%
11150	87051000	Crane Lorries	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11151	87052000	Mobile drilling derricks	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11152	87053000	Fire fighting vehicles	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11153	87054000	Concrete-mixer lorries	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11154	87059000	Other special purpose motor vehciles (breakdown lorries, road sweeper lorries, spraying lorries, mobile workshops, mobile radiological units)	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11155	87060011	Chassis fitted with engine for tractor of engine capacity not exceeding 1800 cc	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11156	87060019	Chassis fitted with engine for tractor of engine capacity > 1800cc Chassis fitted with engine for vehicles for transport of not more	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11157	87060021	than thirteen persons, including the driver Chassis fitted with engine for vehicles for transport of more than	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11158	87060029	thirteen persons	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11159	87060031	Chassis fitted with engine for three wheeled vehicles	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11160	87060031	Chassis fitted with engine for motor cars in HS 8703	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11161	87060039	Chassis fitted with engine for fried or wheeled goods vehicles	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11162	87060042	Chassis fitted with engine for goods vehicles, other than petrol driven	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11163	87060043	Chassis fitted with engine for Dumpers covered in the heading 8704	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11164	87060049	Chassis fitted with engine for other goods vehicles	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11165	87060050	Chassis fitted with engine for special purpose vehicles under HS 8705	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11166	87071000	Bodies for vehicles (motor cars) of heading 8703:	15	15	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11167	87079000	Bodies for other vehicles (apart from HS 8703)	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
11168	87081010	Bumpers and parts thereof for tractors :	15	10	TEP over 7 years	9	8	6.5	5	3.5	2	0	0	0	0
11169	87081090	Bumpers and parts thereof for other vehicles	15	15	TEP over 7 years		12.5	10	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
		·	Rate (%)	, ,	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11170	87082100	Safety seat belts	15	15	TEP over 7 years	14	12.5	10	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0
11171	87082900	Other parts and accessories of bodies (including cabs)	15	15	TEP over 7 years	14	12.5	10	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0
11172	87083000	Brakes and servo-brakes and parts thereof :	15	15	TEP over 7 years	14 EXC	12.5	10	7.5	5	2.5 EXC	0	0	0	0
11173	87084000	Gear boxes and parts thereof	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11174	87085000	Drive-axles with differential, whether or not provided with other transmission components non-driving axilas; parts thereof	15	15	TEP over 7 years	14	12.5	10	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0
11175	87087000	Road wheels and parts and accessories thereof	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
11176	87088000	Suspension systems and parts thereof (including shock- absorbers) tr> other parts of accessories:	15	15	TEP over 7 years	14	12.5	10	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0
11177	87089100	Radiators and parts thereof	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11178	87089200	Silencers and exhaust pipes	15	15	TEP over 5 years	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0	0	0
11179	87089300	Clutches and parts thereof	15	15	TEP over 7 years	14	12.5	10	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0
11180	87089400	Steering wheels, steering columns and steering boxes; parts thereof	15	15	TEP over 7 years	14	12.5	10	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0
11181	87089500	Safety airbags with inflater system	15	15	TEP over 7 years	14	12.5	10	7.5	5	2.5	0	0	0	0
11182	87089900	Other Parts and accessories of motor vehicles	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11183	87091100	Electrical work trucks self propelled	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
11184	87091900	Other work trucks self propelled	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
11185	87099000	Parts of self propelled work trucks	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11186	87100000	Tanks and other armoured fighting vehicles, motorised whether or not fitted with weapons and parts of such vehicles	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11187	87111010	Mopeds with reciprocating IC piston engines of cylinder < 50cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an audiliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition —attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11188	87111020	Motorised cycles with reciprocating IC piston engines of cylinder < 50cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an audilliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) sparts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

CL No.	110.0.0	December 1	Standard	F#F4i D-4- (0/)	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11189	87111090	Other two wheelers (including cycles with motors) with reciprocating IC piston engines of cylinder < 50cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxilliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition—attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11190	87112011	Scooters of cylinder capacity >50cc but < 75 cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxilliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, it imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition—attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly—attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11191	87112019	Other Scooters of cylinder capacity >75cc but < 250 cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxiliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

CL N-	110.0.0	Diti	Standard	Eff-16: D-1- (0/)	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11192	87112021	Motorcycles of cylinder capacity >50cc but < 75 cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxilliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, egine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition—attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but no mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11193	87112029	Other motorcycles of cylinder capacity >75cc but < 250 cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxilliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, it imported. (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition—attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11194	87112031	Mopeds of cylinder capacity >50cc but < 75 cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxiliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition—attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly—attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11195	87112039	Other mopeds of cylinder capacity >75cc but < 250 cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxilliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete whicle, with, egine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled conditionattracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11196	87112091	Other two wheelers of cylinder capacity >50cc but < 75 cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxilliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, it imported. (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition—attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly—attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11197	87112099	Other two wheelers of cylinder capacity >75cc but < 250 cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an awdillary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

OL No.	110.0.0	Binti	Standard	F# 4: D - 4 - (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11198	87113010	Scooters with reciprocating IC piston engine >250cc but < 500cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxiliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, egine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition —attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 45%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 40%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 35%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 30%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%
11199	87113020	Motor-cycles with reciprocating IC piston engine >250cc but < 500c	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxilliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, it imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition—attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly—attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 45%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 40%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 35%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 30%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%
11200	87113090	Other two wheelers with reciprocating IC piston engine >250cc but < 500c	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an audiliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 45%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 40%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 35%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 30%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%

OL No.	110.0.0	Description	Standard	Effective Deta (0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11201	87114010	Motor-cycles with reciprocating IC piston engine >500cc but < 800c	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxililiary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 45%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 40%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 35%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 30%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%
11202	87114090	Other two wheelers with reciprocating IC piston engine >500cc but < 800c	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxililiary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition—attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 45%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 40%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 35%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 30%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%
11203	87115000	Two wheelers with reciprocating IC piston engine of cylinder capacity exceeding 800 cc	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxiliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 45%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 40%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 35%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 30%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%

01 N	11000	D 1.0	Standard	F// (1 D / 100)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11204	87116010	Motor cycles with electric motor for propulsion	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxilliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, it imported. (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 45%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 40%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 35%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 30%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%
11205	87116020	Scooters with electric motor for propulsion	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxilliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 45%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 40%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 35%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 30%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%
11206	87116030	Mopeds with electric motor for propulsion	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxiliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 45%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 40%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 35%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 30%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Schedu	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
31. 140.	no o code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (76)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11207	87116090	Others two wheelers with electric motor for propulsion	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxiliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, — (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition—attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 45%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 40%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 35%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 30%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%
11208	87119010	Side-cars	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxilliary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported. (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 45%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 40%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 35%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 30%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%
11209	87119090	Other two wheelers (ex: cycle fitted with motor)	100	Motor cycles (including mopeds) and cycles fitted with an auxililary motor (including electrically operated motor cycles), with or without side-cars, and side cars, new, if imported, (1) as a Completely Knocked Down (CKD) kit containing all the necessary components, parts or sub-assemblies, for assembling a complete vehicle, with, - (a) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism not in a pre-assembled condition -attracts 15% BCD; (b) engine, gearbox and transmission mechanism in a pre-assembled form but not mounted on a body assembly -attracts 25% BCD; (2) any form other than (1) above, attracts 50% BCD.	TR	1 (a) 13.5%; 1(b) 22.5%; 2) 45%	1 (a) 12.0%; 1(b) 20.0%; 2) 40%	1 (a) 10.5%; 1(b) 17.5%; 2) 35%	1 (a) 9.0%; 1(b) 15.0%; 2) 30%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%	1 (a) 7.5%; 1(b) 12.5%; 2) 25%
11210		Bicycles	30	30	TR	27	24	21	18	15	15	15	15	15	15
11211	87120090	Other cycles (including delivery tricycles)	10 10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
11212 11213	87131010 87131090	Wheel chairs for invalid not mechanically propelled Other carriages for disabled, not mechanically propelled	10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11214	87139010	Wheel chairs for invalid, mechanically propelled	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11215	87139090	Other carriages for disabled, mechanically propelled	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11216 11217	87141010 87141090	Saddles of motorcycles (including mopeds) Other parts of motorcycles (including mopeds)	15 15	15 15	TEP over 7 years TEP over 7 years	14 14	12.5 12.5	10 10	7.5 7.5	5 5	2.5 2.5	0	0	0	0
11217	87142010	Parts of Mechanically propelled carriages for disabled	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11219	87142020	Parts of Non mechanically propelled carraiges for disabled	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11220	87142090	Other parts of carriages for disabled	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11221	87149100	Frames and forks, and parts thereof	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	U	0	0	0	0	U

		T	Standard		Tariff Modality				Cahadi	le of Tariff R	ata Canassai	ana (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11222	87149210	Bicycle rims	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11223	87149220	Bicycle spokes	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11224	87149290	Other wheel rims and spokes	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11225	87149310	Bicycle hubs	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11226	87149320 87149390	Bicycle free-wheels Other, hubs and free free wheel spreaket wheels	20 20	20 20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11227		Other hubs and free free-wheel sprocket-wheels Brakes, including coaster braking hubs and hub brakes, and								0					
11228	87149400	parts thereof	20	20	TEP over 7 years	18	15	12	9	6	3	0	0	0	0
11229	87149510	Bicycle saddles	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11230	87149590	Other saddles	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11231	87149600	Pedals and crank-gear, and parts thereof	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11232	87149910	Bicycle chains	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11233	87149920	Bicycle wheels	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11234 11235	87149990 87150010	Other parts and accessories of two wheelers Baby carriages	20 10	20 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11236	87150010	Parts of baby carriages	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Trailers and semi-trailers of the caravan type, for housing or													
11237	87161000	camping	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
11238	87162000	Self-loading or self-unloading trailers and semi-trailers for agricultural purposes br> Other trailers and semi-trailers for the transport goods:	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
11239	87163100	Tanker trailers and tanker semi-trailers	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
11240	87163900	Other trailers and semi trailers for transport of goods	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
11241	87164000	Other trailers and semi-trailers, not for transport of goods	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
11242	87168010	Hand propelled vehicles (e.g. hand carts, rickshaws and the like)	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
11243	87168020	Animal drawn vehicles	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
11244	87168090	Other vehicles nes	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
11245	87169010	Parts and accessories of trailers	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
11246	87169090	Other parts and accessories of semi trailers, other vehicles not mechanically propelled	10	10	TEP over 7 years	9	7.5	6	4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0
11247	88010010	Gliders and hang Gliders	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11248 11249	88010020 88010090	Balloons Other per powered aircraft	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11249	88021100	Other non powered aircraft Helicopters of an unladen weight not exceeding 2000 kg	10	2.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11251	88021200	Helicopters of an unladen weight exceeding 2000 kg	10	2.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11252	88022000	Aeroplanes and other aircraft, of an unladen weight not exceeding 2000 kg	3	0	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11253	88023000	Aeroplanes and other aircraft, of an unladen weight exceeding 2000 kg but not exceeding 15000 kg	3	0	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11254	88024000	Aeroplanes and other aircraft, of an unladen weight exceeding 15000 kg	3	0	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11255	88026000	Spacecraft (including satellites) and suborbital and spacecraft launch vehicles	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11256	88031000	Propellers and rotors and parts thereof of aricraft	3	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11257 11258	88032000 88033000	Under carriages and parts thereof of aricraft Other parts of Aeroplanes or Helicopters	3	2.5 2.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other parts of Aeropianes of Prelicopiers Other parts of baloons/dirigibles/gliders/hang gliders and other													
11259	88039000 88040010	non powered aircraft Parachutes (including dirigible parachutes and paragliders) and	10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		parts and accessories thereof						-		Ţ.		-	-		
11261	88040020	Rotochutes; parts and accessories thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11262 11263	88051010 88051020	Aircraft launching gear	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11264	88051030	Deck arrestor or similar gear Part of aircraft launching gear and deck arrestor or similar gear -cbr> Ground flying trainers and parts thereof:	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11265	88052100	Air combat simulators and parts thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11266	88052900	Other ground flying trainers and parts thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11267	89011010	Ships	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11268		Launches	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11269 11270	89011030 89011040	Boats Barges	10 10	10 0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11271	89011040	Other vessels designed for transport of persons on water (ferry boats etc)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11272	89012000	Tankers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11273	89013000	Refrigerated vessels, other than launches, for transport on water	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11274	89019000	Other vessels for transport of goods and other vessels for the transport of both persons and goods	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11275	89020010	Trawlers and other fishing vessels	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	Ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11276	89020090	Other vessels for processing or preserving fishery products (factory ships)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11277	89031000	Inflatable yachts and other vessels for pleasure or sports	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11278	89039100	Sail boats, with or without auxiliary motor	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11279	89039200	Motorboats, other than outboard motor boats	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11280	89039910	Canoes	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11281	89039990	Other waterborne vessels for pleasure or sports(floating structures for casinos, rowing boats etc)	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11282	89040000	Tugs and pusher craft	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11283 11284	89051000 89052000	Dredgers Floating or submersible drilling or production platforms	10 10	0 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11285	89059010	Floating of submersible drilling of production platforms Floating docks	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11286	89059090	Other light vessels, fire floats, floating cranes and other vessels, the navigability of which is subsidiary to their main function	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11287	89061000	Warships	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11288	89069000	Other vessels and lifeboats other than rowing boats	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11289	89071000	Inflatable rafts	10	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11290	89079000	Other floating structures (tanks, cofferdams,landing stages, buoys and beacons)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11291	89080000	Vessels and other floating structures for breaking up	10	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11292	90011000	Optical fibres, Optical fibres bundles and cables	15	15	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11293	90012000	Sheets and plates of polarising material	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11294	90013000	Contact lenses	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11295 11296	90014010 90014090	Polarised glass	10	10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11290	90015000	Other spectacle lenses of glass Spectacle lenses of other materials	10 10	10 10	EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	EXC	EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	EXC	0 EXC
11298	90019010	Optical calcile crystal	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11299	90019090	Other optical elements of any materials, mounted other than such elements of glass not optically worked (prisms/mirrors)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11300	90021100	Objective lenses for cameras, projectors or photographic enlargers or reducers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11301	90021900	Other objective lenses	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11302	90022000	Filters for instruments or apparatus	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11303	90029000	Other optical elements of any materials, unmounted other than such elements of glass not optically worked (prisms/mirrors)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11304	90031100	Frames and mountings for spectacles/goggles of plastics	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11305	90031900	Frames and mountings for spectacles/goggles of other materials	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11306	90039000	Parts of Frames and mountings for spectacles/goggles or the like	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11307	90041000	Sunglasses	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11308	90049010	Passive night vision goggles	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11309	90049020	Prismatic eyeglasses for reading	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11310	90049090	Other spectacles/goggles and the like	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11311	90051000	Binoculars Managular and refracting talescence	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11312 11313	90058010 90058020	Monocular and refracting telescopes Astronomical instruments	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11314	90058090	Other optical telescopes and mountings thereof (ex:	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11315	90059010	monoculars) Parts and accessories of binocular or telescopic of heading	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11316	90059020	9005, other than mountings Mountings for astronomical instruments	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Parts and accessories of other optical telescopes and			i e		-						-		
11317	90059090	mountings therefor	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11318	90063000	Cameras specially designed for under water use, for aerial survey or for medical or surgical examination of internal organs; comparison cameras for forensic or criminological purposes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11319	90064000	Instant print cameras	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11320	90065100	Other cameras with a through-the-lens viewfinder [single lens reflex(SLR)] for roll film of a width not exceeding 35 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11321	90065200	Other cameras, for roll film of a width less than 35 mm	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11322	90065310	Fixed focus 35 mm cameras	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11323	90065390 90065910	Other cameras, for roll film of a width 35 mm Fixed focus 110 mm cameras	10 10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11324 11325	90065910	Other cameras for roll film of width more than 35mm	10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11325	90065990	Discharge lamp ("electronic") flashlight apparatus	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11020	30000100	postargo amp (dioditorilo) ridoriligrit apparatas	10	10											

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	lle of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11327	90066900	Other photographic flashlight apparatus and flashbulbs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11328	90069100	Parts and accessories for cameras	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11329	90069900	Parts and accessories of Other photographic flashlight apparatus and flashbulbs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11330	90071010	Cinematographic Cameras for film of less than 16 mm width or for double 8 mm film :	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11331	90071090	Other Cinematographic cameras	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11332	90072010	Projectors for film of less than 16 mm width	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11333	90072090	Other Cinematographic projectors	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11334	90079100	Parts and acessories for cinematographic cameras	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11335	90079200	Parts and acessories for cinematographic projectors	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11336	90085010	Slide projectors	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11337	90085020	Microfilm, microfiche or other microform readers, whether or not capable of producing copies	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11338	90085030	Other image projectors	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11339	90085040	Photographic (other than cinematographic) enlargers and reducers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11340	90089000	Parts and accessories of image projectors (other than cinematographic), photographic enlargers and reducers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11341	90101000	Apparatus and equipment for automatically developing, photographic (including Cinematographic) film or paper in rolls or for automatically exposing developed film to rolls of photographic paper	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11342	90105000	Other apparatus and equipment for photographic (including cinematographic) laboratories; negatoscopes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11343	90106000	Projection screens	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11344	90109000	Parts and accessories of apparatus and equipment for photograhic laboratories nes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11345	90111000	Stereoscopic microscopes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11346	90112000	Other microscopes, for photomicrography,	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11347	90118000	cinephotomicrography or microprojection	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11347	90118000	Other compound optical microscopes Parts and accessories of compound optical microscopes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11349	90121010	Electron microscopes fitted with equipment specifically designed for the handling and transport of semi conductor wafers or reticles	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11350	90121090	Other microscopes other than optical microscopes; diffraction	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11351	90129000	aparatus Parts and accessories of Other microscopes other than optical	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		microscopes; diffraction aparatus	_				·	-	·				-	-	
11352	90131010	Telescopic sights for fitting to arms	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11353	90131020	Periscopes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11354	90131090	Other telescopes designed to form part of machines/appliances/ instruments/ apparatus of HS90	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11355	90132000	Lasers, other than laser diodes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11356	90138010	Liquid crystal devices (LCD)	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11357	90138090	Other optical appliances and instruments nes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11358	90139010	Parts and accessories for liquid crystal devices (LCD) Parts and accessories of lasers, other than laser diodes; and	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11359	90139090	other optical appliances and instruments nes	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11360	90141000	Direction finding compasses	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11361	90142000	Instruments and appliances for aeronautical or space navigation (other than compasses)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11362	90148010	Echo sounding instrument	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11363	90148020	Sextants	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11364	90148090	Other navigational instruments and appliances	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11365	90149000	Parts and accessories of direction finding compasses and other navigational instruments and appliances	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11366	90151000	Rangefinders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11367	90152000	Theodolities and tachymeters (tacheometers)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11368	90153010	Dumpy levels or engineer's levels or builders levels (not automatic) and quick set levels with or without horizontal circles	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11369	90153090	Other levels (surveying instrument)	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11370	90154000	Photogrammetrical surveying instruments and appliances	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11371	90158010	Hydrographic instruments	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11372	90158020	Metorological instruments	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11373	90158030	Geophysical instruments	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11374	90158090	Other surveying, oceanographic, hydrological instruments and appliances, excluding compasses; rangefinders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11375	90159000	Parts and accessories of surveying, hydrographic, coeanographic, hydrological, meterorological or geophysical instruments and appliances, excluding compasses; rangefinders	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11376	90160010	Electric Balances	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11377	90160020	Other balances of a sensitivity of 5 cg or better without or without weights	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11378 11379	90160090 90171000	Parts of balances of a sensivitiy of 5 cg or better, with or without weights Drafting tables and machines, whether or not automatic	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11379	90171000	Drawing and marking-out instruments	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11381	90172020	Mathematical calculating instruments	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11382	90172030	Pantograph	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11383	90172090	Other drawing, marking-out or mathematical calculating instruments	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11384 11385	90173010 90173021	Micro-meters and calipers	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11385	90173021	Plug gauge Ring gauge	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11387	90173023	Slip gauge	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11388	90173029	Other gauges	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11389	90178010	Measuring rods and tapes and divided scales	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11390	90178090	Other instruments for measuring length, for use in the hand nes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11391	90179000	Parts and accessories of drawing , marking-out or mathematical calculating instruments,instruments for measuring length	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11392	90181100	Electro-cardiographs	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11393	90181210	Linear ultrasound scanner	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11394	90181290	Other ultrasonic scanning apparatus	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11395	90181300	Magnetic resonance imaging apparatus	10	7.5	EXC	EXC 7	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11396 11397	90181400 90181910	Scientigraphic apparatus Electro encephalographs	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11398	90181920	Echo cardiograph	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11399	90181990	Other electro- diagnostic apparatus	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11400	90182000	Ultra-violet or infra-red ray apparatus	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11401	90183100	Syringes, with or without Needles	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11402 11403	90183210 90183220	Needles for suture Hollow needles for injection, aspiration, biopsy and transfusion	10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11404	90183230	Hilerio venus fistula needles	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
11405	90183290	Other tubular metal needles	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11406	90183910	Catheters (for urine, stool)	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11407	90183920	Cardiac catheters	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11408	90183930	Cannulae	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11409 11410	90183990 90184100	Other needles and the like Dental drill engines, whether or not combined on a single base with other dental equipment	10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years	EXC 7	EXC 6	EXC 4	EXC 2	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0	EXC 0
11411	90184900	Other instruments of appliances, used in dental sciences	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11412	90185010	Opthalmoscopes	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11413	90185020	Tonometers	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
11414	90185030	Ophthalmic lasers	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11415 11416	90185090 90189011	Other ophthalmic instruments and appliances Instrument and apparatus for measuring blood pressure	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11417	90189012	Stethoscopes	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11418	90189019	Other diagnostic instruments and apparatus	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11419	90189021	Bone saws, drills and trephines	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
11420	90189022	Knives, scissors and blades	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11421	90189023	Forceps, forcep clamps, clips, needle holders, introducers, cephalotribe bone holding and other holding instruments	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11422	90189024	Chisel, gauges, elevators, raspatones, osteotome, craniotome, bone cutters	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
11423 11424	90189025 90189029	Retractors, spatulaprobes, hooks dialators, sounds, mallets Other surgical tools	10 10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11424	90189029	Artifical Kidney (dialysis) apparatus	10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years EXC	7 EXC	6 EXC	4 EXC	2 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
11425	90189032	Blood tranfusion apparatus	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11427	90189041	Anesthetic apparatus and instruments	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
_															

	ı		C4		Taniff Mandalife	1				. (T ://D		. (0/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11428	90189042	ENT precision instruments	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11429	90189043	Acupuncture apparatus	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
11430	90189044	Endoscopes	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11431	90189091	Hilerial or venous shunts	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11432 11433	90189092 90189093	Baby incubators Heart - lung machines	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEP over 5 years	7	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11433	90189093	Defibrillators	10	7.5	TEP over 5 years EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11435	90189095	Fibrescopes	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
11436	90189096	Laproscopes	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
11437	90189097	Vetrasonic lithotripsy instruments	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
11438	90189098	Apparatus for nerve stimulation	10	5	TEP over 5 years	4	3	2	1	0	0	0	0	0	0
11439	90189099	Other instruments and appliances used in medical /surgical/dental/ veterinary sciences and other electro medical appartus and sight testing insuruments	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11440	90191010	Mechano-therapy appliances	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11441	90191020	Massage apparatus	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11442 11443	90191090 90192010	Other psychological aptitude- testing apparatus	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC
		Oxygen therapy apparatus Other ozone therapy, aerosol therapy,artficial respiration or			1										
11444	90192090	other therapeutic respiration apparatus	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11445	90200000	OTHER BREATHING APPLIANCES AND GAS MASKS, EXCLUDING PROTECTIVE MASKS HAVING NEITHER MECHANICAL PARTS NOR REPLACEABLE FILTERS	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11446	90211000	Orthopaedic or fracture appliances	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11447	90212100	Artificial teeth	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11448	90212900	Other dental fittings	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11449 11450	90213100 90213900	Artificial Joints Other artificial parts of the body	10 10	7.5 7.5	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Frequency modulated hearing aid system used for hearing by			1										
11451	90214010	handicapped persons in group situation	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11452	90214090	Other hearing aids	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11453	90215000	Pacemakers for stimulating heart muscles, excluding parts and accessories	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11454	90219010	Parts and accessories of hearing aids	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other appliances which are worn or carried or implanted in the													
11455	90219090	body to compensate for a defect or disability	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11456	90221200	Computed tomography apparatus	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11457	90221300	Other apparatus based on the use of X-rays, for dental uses	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11458	90221410	X-ray generators and apparatus (non-portable)	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11459	90221420	Portable X-ray machine	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11460	90221490	Other apparatus based on the use of X-rays for medical, surgical or veterinary uses	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11461	90221900	Apparatus based on the used of X-rays for other uses	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11462	90222100	Apparatus based on the use of alpha, beta or gamma radiations, for medical, surgical, dental or veterinary uses	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11463	90222900	Apparatus based on the use of alpha, beta or gamma radiations, for other uses	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11464	90223000	X-ray tubes	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11465	90229010	X-ray valves	10	5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11466	90229020	Radiation generation units	10	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11467	90229030	Radiation beam delevery units	10	5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11468	90229040	X-ray examination or treatment table, chairs and the like other medical /surgical/ dental/ veterinary apparatus such as high tension generators, control panels and desks, screens.	10	7.5 7.5	TEI EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	0 EXC	EXC
		examination or treatment tables, chairs and the like									ļ	ļ			
11470	90230010	Teaching aids	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11471	90230090	Other instruments, apparatus and models designed for demonstrational purposes	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11472	90241000	Machines and appliances for testing metals	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11473	90248010	Other machines and appliances for testing textiles, paper and	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		paper board				-	-		-	-		· ·	-		
11474	90248091	Other machines and appliances for testing hardness	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11475	90248099	Other machines and appliances for testing hardness, strength, compressibility, elasticity or other mechanical properties of materials	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11476	90249000	Parts and accessories of machines and appliances for testing hardness, strength, compressibility, elasticity or other mechanical properties of materials	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11477	90251110	Clinical thermometers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Cabadi	lo of Toriff D	ata Canassa	iono (0/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Standard Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	ate Concessi Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11478	90251190	Other liquid- filled thermometers for direct redding	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11479	90251910	Digital thermometers	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11480	90251920	Pyrometers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11481	90251990	Other thermometers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11482	90258010	Hydrometers and similar floating instruments	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11483	90258020	Barometers, not combined with other instruments	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11484	90258030	Lactometer	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11485	90258090	Other instuments(ex hygrometers, psychrometers) and any combination of these	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11486	90259000	Parts and accessories of hydrometers, thermometers, pyrometers, barometers, hygrometers and psychrometers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11487	90261010	Flow meters	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11488	90261020	Level Gauges	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11489	90261090	Other instruments and appliances for measuring or checking the flow or level of liquids	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11490	90262000	Instruments and apparatus for measuring or checking pressure :	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11491	90268010	Heat meters	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11492	90268090	Other instruments and apparatus for measuring or checking the flow level, pressure or other variables of liquids or gases	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11493	90269000	Parts and accessories of insruments and apparatus for measuring or checking the flow level, pressure or other variables of liquids or gases	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11494	90271000	Gas or smoke analysis apparatus	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11495	90272000	Chromatographs and electrophoresis instruments	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11496	90273010	Spectrometers	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11497	90273020	Spectrophotometers	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11498	90273090	Other spectrographs using optical radiation	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11499	90275010	Photometers	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11500	90275020	Refractometers	0	0	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11501	90275030 90275090	Polarimeters Other instruments or apparatus using optical radiations	0	0	TEI	0		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11502 11503	90278010	Viscometers	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11504	90278020	Calorimeters	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Instruments and apparatus for measuring the surface or		-	İ										
11505	90278030	interfocial tension of liquids.	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11506	90278040	Nuclear magnetic resonance instruments	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11507	90278090	Other instruments and apparatus for physical/chemical analysis, measuring or checking viscosity, porosity, expansion, surface tension, quantities or heat/sound/light	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11508	90279010	Microtomes, including parts and accessories thereof	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11509	90279020	Printed circuit assemblies for the goods of sub-heading 9027 80	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11510	90279090	Other microtomes, parts and accessories	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11511	90281000	Gas meters	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11512	90282000	Liquid meters	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11513	90283010	Electricity meter for alternating current	15	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11514	90283090	Other electricity meter	15	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11515	90289010	Parts and accessories for electricity meters	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11516	90289090	Parts and accessories of gas and liquid meters	7.5	7.5	TEI TED OVER 5 VEGES	0	0	0 4	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11517 11518	90291010 90291090	Taximeters Revolution counters, mileometers, pedometers and the like	7.5	7.5	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	6	6 4.5	3	1.5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11519	90292010	Tachometers, non-electrical	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11520	90292020	Speedometers, non-electrical	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11521	90292030	Stroboscopes	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11522	90292090	Other speed indicators (speedometer), tachometers	7.5	7.5	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11523	90299000	Parts and accessories of revolution/production counters, taximeters, mileometers, pedometers, speed indicators and tachometers	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11524	90301000	Instruments and apparatus for measuring or detecting ionising radiations	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11525	90302000	Oscilloscopes and oscillographs br> Other instruments and apparatus, for measuring or checking voltage, current, resistance or power:	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11526	90303100	Multimeters without a recording device	10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11527	90303200	Multimeters with a recording device other without a	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		recording device							-						
11528	90303310	Ammeters,volt meters and watt meters	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Sign Sign				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
1503 1503	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1931 2003336 Progression conservation growth of the control							-	-	-	_					_	_
1905 2007/2000 Content of the content of the																
1500 1500																
1008 1009/000 1009/000 1009/000 1009/000 1009/000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/00000 1009/000000 1009/000000 1009/000000 1009/0000000000000000000000000000000000			Other instruments and appliances for measuring or checking													-
1930 900,00000 900,00000 900,00000 900,00000 900,00000 900,00000 900,000000 900,0000000000	11534	90303900		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	11535	90304000	telecommunications (for example, cross-talk meters, gain measuring instruments, distortion factor meters, psophometers)	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
98098400 systems and these for gammas, Xays, coerner or other increasing 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11536	90308200		0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1550 1550			quantities and those for gamma., X ray, cosmic or other ionising radiations, with a recording device.					-						-	0	
1540																
1564	11539	90308920		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1541 200000000 Parts and accessorate of their instruments and applicance for the parts and accessorate of their instruments and applicance for the parts and accessorate of their instruments and applicance for the parts and accessorate of their instruments and applicance for their instruments and parts and accessorate of their instruments and applicance for their instruments and parts and accessorate of their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance for their instruments and applicance and their	11540	90308990		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11542 9,000,000 Professional of their influential and applications of 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	11541	90309010		10	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1944 99312000 Test barchese 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Parts and accessories of other instruments and appliances for measuring or checking electrical quantities excluding meters of HS 9028 (gas, liduid or electricity meters); and and those for	7.5												0
1546 99312000 Test banches 7.5 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11543	90311000	Machines for balancing mechanical parts	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1546 9031400 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	11544	90312000		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
1546 90314900 Other optical instruments and appliances and reporting struments and appliances and reporting instruments. Appliances and reporting instruments, appliances and reporting instruments and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and reporting instruments and appliances and r	11545	90314100	semiconductor wafers, or devices or for inspecting photo- masks or reticules used in manufacturing semiconductor	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11547 80318000 Other measuring or checking instruments, appliances and machines tense in machines each and accessories of measuring or checking instruments. 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11546	90314900		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11548 90319000 Parts and accessories of measuring or checking instruments, parts and accessories of measuring or checking instruments, parts and accessories of measuring or checking instruments, parts and accessories of measuring or checking instruments, parts and accessories of measuring or checking instruments, parts and accessories of measuring or checking instruments, parts and accessories of measuring or checking instruments and parts and accessories of order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling instruments and accessories of Order automatic regulating or controlling in	11547	90318000	Other measuring or checking instruments, appliances and	15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0		0	0	0	0
Thermostats for ferigerating and air-conditioning appliances and machinery Thermostats for refrigerating and air-conditioning appliances and product The product T	11548	90319000		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Manostate for refrigerating and air-conditioning appliances and problemery 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11549	90321010	Thermostats for refrigerating and air-conditioning appliances	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11552 90322090 Poter manostats 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11550	90321090	Other thermostats	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11552 90322090 Other manostats	11551	90322010		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11553 90328910 Instruments and apparatus	11552	90322090		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11554 90328910 Electronic automatic regulators 15 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11553	90328100		7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11555 90328990 Other automatic regulating or controlling instruments and paparatus 15 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11554	90328910		15	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11556 90329000 Parts and accessories of Other automatic regulating or controlling instruments and apparatus 7.5 7.5 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Other automatic regulating or controlling instruments and												0	
PARTS AND ACCESSORIES (NOT SPECIFIED OR NACHINES, APPLIANCES, INSTRUMENTS OR APPARATUS OF CHAPTER 90. 11557 90330000 Wist watches electrically operated with mechanical display only with case of precious metal or metal clad with precious metal 11568 91011100 Wrist watches electrically operated with case of precious metal or metal clad with precious metal 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11556	90329000	Parts and accessories of Other automatic regulating or	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11569 9101190 With case of precious metal or metal clad with precious metal 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11557	90330000	PARTS AND ACCESSORIES (NOT SPECIFIED OR INCLUDED ELSEWHERE IN THIS CHAPTER) FOR MACHINES, APPLIANCES, INSTRUMENTS OR APPARATUS	7.5	7.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11569 91011900 incorporating a stop watch facility 11560 91012100 Other wrist watches, whether or not incorporating a stop-watch facility with automatic winding 11561 91012900 Other Wrist watches, whether or not incorporating a stop watch facility with case of precious metal or metal clad with precious metal 11562 91019110 Pocket watches electrically operated with case of precious metal 11563 91019120 Stop watches electrically operated with case of precious metal 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11558	91011100		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11561 9101290 120	11559	91011900	incorporating a stop watch facility	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
Other Wrist watches, whether or not incorporating a stop watch facility with case of precious metal or metal clad with precious metal 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11560	91012100		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11562 91019110 metal or metal clad with precious metal 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11561	91012900	Other Wrist watches, whether or not incorporating a stop watch facility with case of precious metal or metal clad with precious	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11563 91010120 Stop watches electrically operated with case of precious metal 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11562	91019110		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
	11563	91019120	Stop watches electrically operated with case of precious metal	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0

18.10 18.1				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	lle of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
1969 1967	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3				(- 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1965 1971-1986	11564	91019190		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1000 1000	11565	91019910		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1957 1957	11566	91019920		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1988 91/21/100 any whether clear of previous ment of any other previous 20 20 TEP one System 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11567	91019990	electrically operated with case of precious metal or metal clad	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
9921200 avy whorlowed sear of precious method and precious method	11568	91021100	only without case of precious metal or metal clad with precious	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1975 91021900 Incorporating a sup-watch fielding without case of precious 20 20 TEP owt 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11569	91021200	only without case of precious metal or metal clad with precious	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1967 1962/100 19	11570	91021900	incorporating a stop-watch facility, without case of precious	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1914 1915	11571	91022100		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
MULPS MULP	11572	91022900		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11574 1102120 Sep searches electrically generated without case of precious 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11573	91029110		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11976 1902/9910 Poole restriction of electrically operated without case of 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1	11574	91029120		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1976 9102990 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029900 91029000 91029900 91029900 9102900 910290000 91029000 91029000 91029000 910290000 910290000 9102900000000000000000000000000000	11575	91029190		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1917/1976 1910/29/200 1910/29/200 1910/29/200 1910/29/200 1910/29/200 1910/29/200 1910/29/200 1910/2000 19	11576	91029910		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1917/29999 1917/29999 1917/29999 1917/29999 1917/29999 1917/29999 1917/29999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/29999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/29999999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/2999999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/29999999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/299999999 1917/299999 1917/299999 1917/2999999 1917/2999999 1917/2999999 1917/29999999999999999999999999999999999	11577	91029920		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
1580 9103900 Direct clocks with watch movements 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11578	91029990	,	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
NSTRUMENT PARIE CLOCKS AND CLOCKS OF A 10 TEP over 5 years 9.5 7.5 5 2.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11579	91031000	Electrically operated clocks with watch movements	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11582 91051100 Electrically operated aism clocks 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			INSTRUMENT PANEL CLOCKS AND CLOCKS OF A SIMILAR TYPE, FOR VEHICLES, AIRCRAFT, SPACECRAFT										-	-		
11584 91052100 Electrically operated wall clocks 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11582	91051100		20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11585 91052900 Other wall clocks 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11583	91051900	Other alarm clocks:	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11588 9105910 Time pleces 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11584	91052100	Electrically operated wall clocks	20	20		16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11587 91059910 Time pieces 20 20 TEP over 5 years 16 12 8 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11585	91052900	Other wall clocks	20		TEP over 5 years	16		8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11588 91059990 Other clocks			Battery accumulator or mains powered clocks			TEP over 5 years	16		8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11589 91061000 Time registers; time-recorders 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0															0	
Other time of day recording apparatus and apparatus for measuring, recording or otherwise indicating intervals of times as the color watch movement or with synchronous moto with color watch movement or with synchronous moto with which color watch movement or with synchronous moto with mechanical display can be incorporated and assembled with mechanical display can be incorporated watch movements complete and assembled with opto-electronic display only or with a device to with a mechanical display can be incorporated watch movements complete and assembled with opto-electronic display only or with a device to with a mechanical display can be incorporated watch movements complete and assembled with opto-electronic display only or with a device to with a mechanical display can be incorporated watch movements complete and assembled with opto-electronic display only or with a device to with a mechanical display can be incorporated watch movements complete and assembled with opto-electronic display only or with a device to with a mechanical display can be incorporated watch movements complete and assembled with opto-electronic display only or with a device to with a mechanical display can be incorporated watch movements complete and assembled with opto-electronic display only or with a device to with a device to with a mechanical display can be incorporated watch movements complete and assembled with mechanical display only or with a device to with				20			16	12	8	4	0			-	0	
11590 91069000 measuring, recording or otherwise indicating intervals of times 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11589	91061000		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11591 910/1000 OR WITH SYNCHRONOUS MOTOR 10 10 10 1EPover 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11590	91069000	measuring, recording or otherwise indicating intervals of times with clock or watch movement or with synchronous moto	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11592 91081100 assembled with mechanical display only or with a device to which a mechanical display only or with a device to which a mechanical display only or with a device to which a mechanical display only or with a device to which a mechanical display only only only only only only only onl	11591	91070000	OR WITH SYNCHRONOUS MOTOR	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11593 91081200 assembled with opto-electronic display only 10 10 10 1EP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11592	91081100	assembled with mechanical display only or with a device to which a mechanical display can be incorporated	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11594 91081900 assembled 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	11593	91081200	assembled with opto-electronic display only	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11596 91089000 Other watch movements 10 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11594	91081900		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11597 91091010 Electrically operated clock movements complete and assembled of alarm clocks 10 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			winding					6	4	2	0	0		0	0	
11597 91091010 Electrically operated clock movements complete and assembled of alarm clocks 10 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11596	91089000		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11598 91091090 Other electrically operated clock movements complete and assembled 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 11599 91099000 Other non electrically operated clock movements complete and assembled 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 11600 91104100 Complete movements, unassembled 10 10 TEP over 5 years 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0	11597	91091010		10	10		8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11599 91099000 assembled	11598	91091090		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
	11599	91099000		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
	11600	91101100		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

Mode Mode				Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedu	le of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
1950 1979	SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description		Effective Rate (%)		Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1991 1992	11601	91101200	Incomplete movements, assembled of watches		10					2						0
19600 19100000 Unsecurated a party aspectacy accordance 10 10 TEP and System 8 6 4 2 8 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11602	91101900		10	10		8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
1971-100 1971-100	11603	91109000	unassembled or partly assembled, incomplete clock movements	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11160 111700 11	11604	91111000		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
1990 9111000 Part of drief transport of the control of the c	11605	91112000	Watch cases of base metal, whether or not gold or silver plated	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
112000 1								-								0
1910-200 1912-200 Proposed Control	11607	91119000		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
1911-00 1911-00 When the improducement of pressure words of	11608	91122000		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11-101 1	11609	91129000		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
1915/2015 1915/2015 2015/2015/2015/2015/2015/2015/2015/2015/	11610	91131000	with precious metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
1610 11-0000 20 a laber peaced 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	11611	91132010		10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11915 1191	11612			10	10	_	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
1915 1915			Parts of other watch straps/bands/bracelets		10		8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
141617 1416200 Springer Inciding hare serging for clocks 10 10 TEP over 5 years 4 3 2 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0															-	0
1617 91145910 Disk for wealths 10 5 TPP over Syears 4 3 2 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																0
1618 91140000 Date for closes									4	2						0
16150 91144010 Piese and bridges for searches 10 10 TEP over Syears 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0										1						0
11620 91144020 Pitter and tridges for clocks																0
1622 91149030 Juvestific restrictions and clocks						TEP over 5 years			<u> </u>	_					ŭ	0
11623 91140091 Obre parets for waschess 10 10 10 TEF over Systems 8 6 4 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																0
1624 9201000 Other parts for clocks									· ·							_
11626 92011000 Unique planes 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																
11626 92012000 Climar planose 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0										_					-	_
11626 92019000 Other pianos inclusing automatic panos. Harpschords and 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																_
1627 920/1900 Other kingled mascular instruments played with a bow 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11625	92012000						U		U	U			U	U	
11628 92029000 Other stringed musical instruments played without a bow 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			other keyboard stringed instruments	-			-	·			Ŭ		1		-	0
11620 2005100 200591	11627	92021000	Other stringed musical instruments played with a bow	10	10	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	U	U	0
11630 92059900 Elues 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0								-								0
11631 92059020 Claimets 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0																0
11632 92059090 20 20 20 20 20 20 20																
11633 92080000 2000000 20000000 20000000000	11631	92059020		10	10	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11634 92071000 (Authority Company) 11634 92071000 (Authority Company) 11635 92071000 (Authority Company) 11636 92071000 (Authority Company) 11636 92081000 (Authority Company) 11637 92081000 (Authority Company) 11638 92081000 (Authority Company) 11638 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 9208100 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 9208100 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11639 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Authority Company) 11630 92081000 (Au	11632	92059090	and mechanical street organs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11635 92079000 Other musical instruments, the sound of which is produced, or must be amplified, electrically 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			castanets, maracas)					-		·		-			-	0
11636 320/31000 must be amplified, electrically 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	11634	92071000		10	10	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fairground organs, mechanical street organs/singing birds, musical asswa and other musical instruments on within this chapter, decoy calls, whistles, call horms and other musical instruments on the within this chapter, decoy calls, whistles, call horms and other mouthblown sound signalling instruments 11638 92093000 Musical instruments 11639 92093000 Parts and accessories for planos 10 10 17EI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			must be amplified, electrically					-		·			1		-	0
11637 92089000 musical saws and other musical instruments ont within this chapter, decoy calls, whistles, call horns and other mouthblown sound signalling instruments 10	11636	92081000		10	10	IEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	U	U	0
11638 92093000 Musical instrument strings 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11637	92089000	musical saws and other musical instruments not within this chapter, decoy calls, whistles, call horms and other mouthblown	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11639 92099100 Parts and accessories for pianos 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11638	92093000		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Parts and accessories for other stringed musical instruments 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0							0	0	0	0	0			0	0	0
Parts and accessories musical instruments, the sound of which is produced, or must be amplified, electrically (HS9207) 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			Parts and accessories for other stringed musical instruments							0						0
11642 92099900 percussion musical instruments (HS 9206), muscial boxes (HS 9206), metronomes, tuning forks, patch pipes and other musical instruments 10	11641	92099400	Parts and accessories musical instruments, the sound of which	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11643 93011010 and mortars) 10 10 10 1EE 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11642	92099900	percussion musical instruments (HS 9206), muscial boxes (HS 9208), metronomes, tuning forks, patch pipes and other musical	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11644 93011090 Other artillery weapons, not self propelled 10 10 TEI 0	11643	93011010		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Rocket launchers; flame throwers; grenade lanchers; torpedo tubes and similar projectors Rocket launchers; flame throwers; grenade lanchers; torpedo tubes and similar projectors 10 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11644	93011090		10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11045 93012000 tubes and similar projectors	11645	02012000		10	10	TEL	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11646 93019000 Other military weapons 10 10 TEI 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			tubes and similar projectors					-					-		-	-
	11646	93019000	Other military weapons	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Sahad	ulo of Tariff B	ate Concessi	ions (9/)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11647	93020000	REVOLVERS AND PISTOLS, OTHER THAN THOSE OF heading 9303 OR 9304	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11648	93031000	Muzzle loading firearms	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11649	93032000	Other sporting hunting or target shooting shotguns, including combination shotgun-rifles	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11650	93033000	Other sporting, hunting or target-shooting rifles	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11651	93039000	Other firearms and similar devices which operated by the firing of an explosive charge	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11652	93040000	OTHER ARMS (FOR EXAMPLE, SPRING, AIR OR GAS GUNS AND PISTOLS, TRUNCHEONS), excluding those in HS 9307 (swords, cutlasses, bayonets, lances and similar arms)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11653	93051000	Parts and accessories of revolvers and pistols	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11654	93052010	Shotgun barrels	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11655	93052090	Other parts and accessories of shotguns or rifles of HS 9303	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11656	93059100	Parts and accessorites of military weapons of HS 9301	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11657	93059900	Parts and accessories of other arms (for ex- spring air or gas guns and pistols, truncheons)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11658	93062100	Shotgun Cartridges and parts thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11659	93062900	Air gun pellets	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11660	93063000	Other Cartridges and parts thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11661	93069000	Other ammunitions of war (bombs, grenades, torpedoes, mines, missiles ets), projectiles and parts therof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11662	93070000	SWORDS,CUTLASSES, BAYONETS, LANCES AND SIMILAR ARMS AND PARTS THEREOF AND SCABBARDS AND SHEATHS THEREFOR	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11663	94011000	Seats of a kind used for aircraft	25	2.5	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11664	94012000	Seats of a kind used for motor vehicles	25	25	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11665	94013000	Swivel Seats and variable height adjustment	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11666	94014000	Seats other than garden Seats or camping equipment, convertible into beds	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11667	94015200	Seats of bamboo	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11668 11669	94015300 94015900	Seats of rattan Seats of other materials (cane, osier and similar materials)	25 25	25 25	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11670	94016100	Upholstered seats with wooden frame	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11671	94016900	Seats other than upholstered with wooden frame	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11672	94017100	Upholstered seats with metal frames	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11673	94017900	Seats other than upholstered with metal frames	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11674	94018000	Other Seats, whether or not converted into beds	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11675	94019000	Parts of seats, whether or not converted into beds	25	25	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11676	94021010	Dentists' chairs and parts thereof	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11677	94021090	Other chairs and parts thereof (barbers and similar chairs)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11678	94029010	Hospital beds with mechanical parts	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11679	94029020	Parts of other medical, surgical, veterinary furniture having rotating as well as reclining/elevating movements	10	10	TR	9	8	7	6	5	5	5	5	5	5
11680	94029090	Other medical, surgical,veterinary furniture having rotating as well as reclining/elevating movements	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11681	94031010	Furniture of Steel, of a kind used in offices	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11682	94031090	Other metal furniture (apart from steel), of a kind used in offices	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11683	94032010	Furniture of Steel, apart from those used offices	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11684	94032090	Other metal furniture (other than steel), apart from those used in offices	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11685	94033010	Cabinetware wooden	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11686	94033090	Other wooden furniture (apart from cabinetware)	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11687	94034000	Wooden furnitures of a kind used in the kitchen	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11688 11689	94035010 94035090	Bed stead Other wooden furniture of a kind used in bedroom.	25 25	25 25	TR TR	22.5 22.5	20 20	17.5 17.5	15 15	12.5 12.5	12.5 12.5	12.5 12.5	12.5 12.5	12.5 12.5	12.5 12.5
11690	94036000	Other wooden furniture of a kind used in bedroom. Other wooden furniture, not a kind used in bedroom	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11691	94037000	Furniture of plastics	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11692	94038200	Furniture of bamboo	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11693	94038300	Furniture of rattan	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11694	94038900	Furniture of cane, osier, or similar materials, other than bamboo or rattan	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11695	94039000	Parts of furniture	25	25	TR	22.5	20	17.5	15	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5	12.5
11696	94041000	Mattress supports	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11697	94042110	Mattresses of Rubber	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11698	94042190	Mattresses of Plastic	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0

01.11		5	Standard	Fr: D (0)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concess	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11699	94042910	Mattresses of Spring interior	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11700	94042920	Mattresses of Rubberised coir with or without combination of other materials, whether or not with metallic springs.	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11701	94042990	other mattresses	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11702	94043010	Sleeping bags filled with feathers or down	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11703	94043090	Other Sleeping bags	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11704 11705	94049011 94049019	Quilts filled with feathers or down Other Quilts	25 25	25 25	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	20 20	15 15	10 10	5 5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11706	94049091	Other articles of bedding or similar furnishing filled with feathers or down	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11707	94049099	Other articles of bedding or similar furnishing	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11708	94051010	Hanging lamps, complete fittings	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11709	94051020	Wall lamps	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11710	94051090	Other electric ceiling or wall light fittings, including chandeliers excluding those in public spaces	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11711	94052010	Electric Table lamps, complete fittings	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11712	94052090	Other electric table, desk, bedside or floor standing lamps	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11713	94053000	Lighting sets of a kind used for Christmas trees	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11714	94054010	Searching lights and sport lights	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11715 11716	94054090 94055010	Other electric lamps and light fittings Hurricane lanterns	25 25	25 25	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	20 20	15 15	10 10	5 5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11716	94055010	Miner's safety lamps	25	25 25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11718	94055031	Kerosene pressure lanterns	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11719	94055039	Other non electrical lamps and lighting fittings	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11720	94055040	Solar lanterns or lamps	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11721	94055051	Metal oil lamps	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11722	94055059	Other oil lamps	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11723	94056010	Illuminated signs/name plates of plastic	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11724 11725	94056090 94059100	Illuminated signs/name plates of other materials Parts of lamps and lighting fitting of glass	25 25	25 25	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	20 20	15 15	10 10	5 5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11726	94059200	Parts of lamps and lighting fittings of plastics	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	0	0	0	0	0
11727	94059900	Other parts of lamps and lighting fittings	25	25	TEP over 5 years	20	15	10	5	0	Ö	0	0	0	0
11728	94061010	Green-houses of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11729	94061020	Pre fabricated buildings of wood for cold storage	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11730	94061030	Silos of wood for storing ensilage	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11731 11732	94061090 94069010	Other prefabricated buildings of wood	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11732	94069010	Green-houses of material other than wood Pre fabricaed building other than wood for cold storage	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11734	94069030	Silos for materials other than wood for storing ensilage	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	Ö	0	0	0	0
11735	94069090	Other prefabricated buildings other than that of wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11736	95030010	Tricycles,scooters,pedal cars and similar wheeled toys;doll's carriages;dolls;other toys;reduced size("scale") models and similar recreational models,working or not;puzzles of all kinds: Of wood	60	60	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11737	95030020	Tricycles,scooters,pedal cars and similar wheeled toys;doll's carriages;dolls;other toys;reduced size("scale") models and similar recreational models,working or not;puzzles of all kinds of metal	60	60	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11738	95030030	Tricycles,scooters,pedal cars and similar wheeled toys;doll's carriages;dolls;other toys;reduced size("scale") models and similar recreational models,working or not:puzzles of all kinds of plastics	60	60	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11739	95030090	Tricycles,scooters,pedal cars and similar wheeled toys;doll's carriages;dolls;other toys;reduced size("scale") models and similar recreational models,working or not;puzzles of all kinds of material other than wood, metal and plastics	60	60	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11740	95042000	Artilcles and accessories for billiards of all kinds	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11741	95043000	Other games, operated by coins, banknotes, bank cards, tokens or by any other means of paymentl other than automatic bowling	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11742	95044000	alley equipment	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11/42	95044000	Playing Cards Video game consoles and machines, other than those of	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11743	95045000	subheading 9504 30	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11744	95049010	Chess set, all types	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11745	95049020	Carrom board, with or without coins and strikers	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC

- · · ·		.	Standard		Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11746	95049090	Other articles of funfair, table or parlous games inclduing pin tables, special tables for casino games and automatic bowling alley equipment	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11747	95051000	Articles for Christmas festivities	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11748	95059010	Magical equipments	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11749	95059090	Other festive, carnival or other entertaintment articles including conjuring tricks and novelty jokes	20	20	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11750	95061100	Skis	20	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11751	95061200	Ski-fastenings (ski-bindings)	20	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11752	95061900	Other snow-ski equipment	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11753 11754	95062100 95062900	Sailboards Other water-sport equipment: (Water-skis, surf-boards etc)	20	20 20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11755	95063100	Golf clubs, complete	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11756	95063200	Golf balls	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11757	95063900	Other golf equipment (apart from clubs and balls)	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11758	95064000	Articles and equipment for table-tennis	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11759	95065100	Lawn-tennis rackets, whether or not strung	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11760	95065910	Squash or racketball, badminton rackets, whether or not strung	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11761	95065990	Other rackets (apart from tennis, squash or racketball, badminton)	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11762	95066100	Lawn-tennis balls	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11763 11764	95066210 95066220	Football, inflatable Volleyball, inflatable	20 20	20 20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11764	95066230	Basketball, inflatable	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11766	95066290	Other inflatable sports balls	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11767	95066910	Hockey ball	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11768	95066920	Cricket ball	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11769	95066930	Golf ball	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11770	95066940	Rugby ball	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11771	95066990	Other non inflatable sports balls	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11772	95067000	Ice skates and roller skates, including skating boots with skates attached	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11773	95069110	Boxing equipment	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11774	95069190	Other articles and equipment for general physical exercise, gymnastics or athletics	20	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11775	95069910	Badminton shuttle cocks	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11776	95069920	Leg pads and bats for Cricket	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11777	95069930	Shoulder pads for Football	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11778	95069940	Hockey sticks and blades	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11779 11780	95069950 95069960	Polo sticks including blades, shafts and heads	20 20	20 20	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11780	95069960	Sports net Tennis and badminton racket pressures	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11782	95069980	Shin-guards and elbow or shoulders pads excluding those for football; waist, thigh and hip protective equipment	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11783	95069990	Other articles and equipment for sport (ex: for swimming pools and paddling pools etc)	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11784	95071000	Fishing rods	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
11785	95072000	Fish-hooks, whether or not snelled	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
11786	95073000	Fishing reels	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
11787	95079010	Fish landing and butterfly nets	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
11788	95079090	Other hunting or shooting requisites (ex - fishing tackle, decoy birds, net other than fishing or butterfly etc)	20	20	TR	18	16	14	12	10	10	10	10	10	10
11789	95081000	Travelling circuses and travelling menageries	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11790	95089000	Other roundabouts, swings, shooting galleries and other fairground	20	20	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11704	06044000	amusements; travelling theatres	10	40	TED over 5 ···-			4	_		_	0			
11791 11792	96011000 96019010	Worked ivory and articles of ivory	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11792	96019010	Worked tortoise-shell and articles thereof Worked mother of pearl and articles thereof	10	10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8 8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11794	96019030	Worked bone (excluding whale bone) and articles thereof Worked horn, coral and other animal carving material and	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11795 11796	96019040 96019090	articles thereof Other worked articles of animal parts (ex- antlers etc)	10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11797	96020010	Worked vegetable carving material and articles thereof	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

OL 11	11000	B 1.0	Standard	F// /: D / /0/)	Tariff Modality				Schedi	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ions (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11798	96020020	Moulded or carved articles of wax, stearin, natural gums and resins and other moulded or carved articles	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11799 11800	96020030 96020040	Gelatin capules, empty	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11801	96020040	Other articles of unhardened gelatin Other worked mineral carving material and articles thereof	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11802	96031000	Brooms and brushes, consisting of twigs or other vegetable	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11803	96032100	materials, bound together, with or without handles Tooth brushes, including dental-plate brushes	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11003	30032100	•	20	20	TET OVEL 5 years	10	12	0		0	0	0	- 0	0	Ů
11804	96032900	Shaving brushes, Hair brushes, haris brushed, nail brusheds, eyelash brushes and other toilet brushes for use on the person, including such brushes constituting parts of appliances	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11805	96033010	Artist brushes	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11806 11807	96033020 96033090	Brushes for the application of cosmetics Other brushes (ex- writing brushes)	20 20	20 20	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	16 16	12 12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11808	96033090	Paint, distemper, varnish or similar brushes (other than brushes	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11809	96034020	of sub-heading 9603 30); Paint pads and rollers	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11810	96035000	Other brushes consituting parts of machines, appliances or vehicles	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11811	96039000	Other brroms, hand operated mechanical floor sweepers not motorised, mops and feather dusters prepared knots and tufts for broom/brush making, squeegees	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11812	96040000	Hand sieves and hand riddles	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11813	96050010	Travel sets for personal toilet	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11814	96050090	Travel sets for sewing or shoe or clothes cleaning	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11815 11816	96061010 96061020	Press-fasteners, snap-fasteners and press-studs Parts of press-fasteners, snap-fasteners and press-studs	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11817	96062100	Buttons of plastics, not covered with textile material	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11818	96062200	Buttons of base metals, not covered with textile material	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11819	96062910	Buttons of coconut shell / wood	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11820	96062990	Buttons of other articles (other than plastics/base metals/coconut shell & wood)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11821	96063010	Button blanks	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11822 11823	96063090 96071110	Button moulds and other parts of buttons	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11824	96071110	Zip fasteners fitted with chain coops of base metal Other slide fasterners fitted with chain coops of base metal	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11825	96071910	Zip fasteners other than fitted with chain coops of base metal	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11826	96071990	Other slide fasterners other than those fitted with chain coops of base metal	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11827	96072000	Parts of slide fasterners	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11828	96081011	High value ball point pens > \$ 100 per unit with liquid ink	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11829	96081012	Ball point pens with body or cap of precious metal or rolled precious metal with liquid ink	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11830	96081019	Other ball point pens with liquid ink	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11831	96081091	High value ball point pens > \$ 100 per unit without liquid ink	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11832	96081092	Ball point pens with body or cap of precious metal or rolled precious metal without liquid ink	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11833	96081099	Other ball point pens without liquid ink	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11834 11835	96082000 96083011	Felt tipped and other porous-tipped pens and markers High value fountain pens > \$ 100	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11836	96083011	Fountain pens with body or cap of precious metal or rolled	10	10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11837	96083019	precious metal Other fountain pens	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11838	96083019	High value sylographic pens (US \$100 AND ABOVE C.I.F. per lunit)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11839	96083022	Stylographic pens with body or cap of precious metal or rolled precious metal	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11840	96083029	Other stylographic pens	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
														-	
11841	96083091	Other High value pens (US \$ 100 and above c.i.f. per unit) Other pens with body or cap of precious metal or rolled precious	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11842 11843	96083092 96083099	metal Other pens	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11844	96084000	Propelling or sliding pencils	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
					, . , . , . , . , . , . , . , . , .	-	-					-			

			Standard		Tariff Modality				Schedi	ile of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11845	96085000	Sets of articles from two or more of the foregoing sub-headings (ball point/felt tipped/fountain/stylographic/other pens and propelling/sliding pencils)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11846	96086010	Refills for ball point pen with liquid ink(For rolling ball-pen)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11847	96086090	Other refills for ball point pens	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11848	96089110	Nib points for pen	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11849	96089120	Nibs of wool felt or plastics for use in the manufacture of porous tip pen or markers	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11850	96089130	Other pen nibs	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11851 11852	96089191 96089199	Pen nibs of metal Pen nibs of other (other than metal) nibs	10 10	10 10	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8 8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11853	96089910	Pen holders, pencil holders and similar holders	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11854	96089990	Other writing instruments and parts (duplicating stylos, parts like caps, clips etc)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11855	96091000	Pencils and crayons, with leads encased in a rigid sheath	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11856	96092000	Pencil leads, black or coloured	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11857	96099010	Slate pencils	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11858	96099020	Other (other than slate) pencils	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11859	96099030	Pastels, drawing charcoals and writing or drawing chalks and tailors chalks	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11860	96099090	Other pencils/ crayons/chalk etc	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11861	96100000	Slates and boards, with writing or drawing surfaces, whether or not framed	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11862	96110000	Date, sealing or numbering stamps, and the like (including devices for printing or embossing labels), designed for operating in the hand; hand-operated composing sticks and hand printing sets incorporating such composing sticks	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11863	96121010	Computer printer ribbon	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11864	96121020	Ribbon for typewriters,other than electronic and similar machines	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11865	96121030	Ribbon for electronic typewriter	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11866	96121090	Ribbon for other decices (apart from typewriters)	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11867 11868	96122000 96131000	Ink-pads Pocket lighters, gas fuelled, non-refillable	10 20	10 20	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	8 16	6 12	4 8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11869	96132000	Pocket lighters, gas fuelled, refillable	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11870	96138010	Electronic lighters	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11871	96138090	Other lighters (other than electronic)	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11872	96139000 96140000	Parts of cigarette lighters and other lighters SMOKING PIPES(INCLUDING PIPE BOWLS) AND CIGAR	10	20	TEP over 5 years	16 8	12 6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11874	96151100	OR CIGARETTE HOLDERS AND PARTS THEREOF Combs, hair slides and the like of hard rubber or plastics	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11875	96151100	Other combs, hair slides and the like	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11876	96159000	Hair pins, curling pins, curling grips, hair curlers and the like	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11877	96161010	Scent sprays and similar toilet sprays	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11878	96161020	Mounts and heads for scent sprays and similar toilet sprays	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11879	96162000	Powder-puffs and pads for the application of cosmetics or toilet preparations	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11880	96170011	Vacuum flasks having a capacity not exceeding 0.75 1litre	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11881	96170012	Vacuum flasks having a capacity exceeding 0.75 litre	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11882	96170013	Casserol and any other vacuum containers	20	20	TEP over 5 years	16	12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11883	96170019 96170090	Other vaccum vessels complete with cases Parts (other than glass inners) of vaccum flasks and other vaccum vessels	20	20	TEP over 5 years TEP over 5 years	16 16	12 12	8	4	0	0	0	0	0	0
11885	96180000	Tailors' dummies and other lay figures; automata and other animated displays, used for shop window dressing	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0
11886	96190010	Sanitary towels (pads) and tampons, napkins	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11887	96190020	Tampons	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11888 11889	96190030 96190040	Napkins and napkin liners for babies Clinical diapers	10 10	10 10	TEI TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
		Other article similar to sanitary towels tampons, napkins & liners													
11890	96190090	and clinical diapers	10	10	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
11891	96200000	Monopods, bipods, tripods and similar articles	10	10	TEP over 5 years	8	6	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0

SI. No.	HS 8 Code	Description.	Standard	Effective Rate (%)	Tariff Modality				Sched	ule of Tariff R	ate Concessi	ons (%)			
51. NO.	HS 8 Code	Description	Rate (%)	Effective Rate (%)	Offered	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
11892	97011010	Madhubani paintings (on textiles)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11893	97011020	Kalamkari paintings (on textiles)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11894	97011030	Rajasthani paintings (on textiles)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11895	97011090	Other paintings, drawings and pastels	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11896	97019091	Domestic articles of wood (hand decorated)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11897	97019092	Restaurant decoration of plastics	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11898		Other hand painted or hand decorated manufactured articles, collages and similar decorative plaques	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11899	97020000	Original engravings, prints and lithographs	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11900	97030010	Original sculptures and statuary, in metal	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11901	97030020	Original sculptures and statuary, in stone	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11902	97030090	Original sculptures and statuary, in other materials (other than metal and stone)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11903	97040010	Used postal stamp	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11904	97040020	Used or unused first-day covers for philatelists	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11905		Other postage or revenue stamps, stamp post marks, first day covers, postal stationery and the like	0	0	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11906	97050010	Stuffed animals and birds (taxidermy)	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11907	97050090	Other collections and collectors pieces of zoological, botanical, mineralogical, anatomical , historical, archeological, palaeontological, ethnographic or numismatic interest	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
11908	97060000	Antiques of an age exceeding hundred years	10	10	TEI	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Legends Explanation: TEI - Tariff Elimination Immediate, TEP - Tariff Elimination Phased, TR - Tariff Reduction, EXC - Exclusion List, TRQ - Tariff Rate Quota. Unit used for TRQ is Metric Tonne (MT). 1 MT = 1000 Kgs.

ANNEX 2B

Schedule of Specific Tariff Commitments of United Arab Emirates (UAE) on Trade in Goods (Referred to in Chapter 2)

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1	1012110	Of Arab breed	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2	1012190	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3	1012910	Horses for sport	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4	1012920	ponies	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5	1012990	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6	1013000	- Asses	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7	1019000	- Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
8	1022100	Pure-bred breeding animals	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
9	1022900	Other	0.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
10 11	1023100	Pure-bred breeding animals Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
12	1023900 1029000	- Other	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
13	1031000	- Pure-bred breeding animals	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
14	1039100	Weighing less than 50 kg	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
15	1039200	- Weighing 50 kg or more	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
16	1041010	Pure- bred breeding	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
17	1041090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
18	1042010	Pure- bred breeding	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
19	1042090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
20	1051100	Fowls of the species Gallus domesticus	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
21	1051200	Turkeys	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
22	1051300	Ducks	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
23	1051400	Geese	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
24	1051500	Guinea fowls	0.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
25 26	1059410	Layers	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
27	1059420 1059430	Broilers As mothers	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
28	1059430	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
29	1059910	Tame ducks and geesse	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
30	1059920	Turkeys	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
31	1059990	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
32	1061100	Primates	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
33	1061200	Whales, dolphins and porpoises (mammals of the order Cetacea); manatees and dugongs (mammals of the order Sirenia); seals, sea lions and walruses (mammals of the suborder Pinnipedia)".	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
34	1061310	Pure-bred breeding	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
35	1061320	For domestic competitions and racing	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
36	1061390	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
37	1061400	Rabbits and hares	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
38	1061930	Gazelles and deer	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
39	1061940	Dogs	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
40	1061950 1061960	Foxes, minks and other fur animals Animals for zoos, fairs, and imported animals for scientific	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
41	1001900	experiment and research labs	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
42	1061990	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
43	1062000	- Reptiles (including snakes and turtles)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
44	1063100	Birds of prey	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
45	1063200	Psittaciformes (including parrots, parakeets, macaws and cockatoos)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
46	1063300	Ostriches; emus (Dromaius novaehollandiae)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	1063910	Tame and wild pigeons, partridges, pheasants, quail, snipe, sand	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
47		grouse, wild ducks												
48	1063920	Ornamental birds	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
49	1063990	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
50	1064100	Bees	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
51	1064900	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
52 53	1069000	- Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
54	2011000	- Carcasses and half-carcasses	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
55	2012000 2013000	- Other cuts with bone in - Boneless	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
56	2013000	- Carcasses and half-carcasses	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
20	2021000	TEL TELLET GITG Hall GALGAGGE	5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

27 20/2000 Other cets with Section 5.0 A 0.0 0	l. Prod lo.	oduct	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1.00 2017/100 1.0	7 2022	2000	- Other cuts with bone in	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	8 2023	3010	Minced	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Total Tota		3090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2015/00 College		1100		Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods		Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
2027200		1200	Hams, shoulders and cuts thereof, with bone in	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods		Special goods	Special goods
									_		_			_	Special goods
		2100		Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
Columb Contents and nativaceases and interfaceases and nativaceases and nativaceases and nativaceases and nativaceases and nativaceases 0.0	2002		,												Special goods
2012100															Special goods
2012200 - Other cuts with bone in															0.0
Georgia															0.0
2045000															0.0
Table Tabl															0.0
22 2044300 Other cuts with bone in S.O. A. 0.0			,												0.0
3044310															0.0
2044393															0.0
															0.0
Force Solid Force Solid A															0.0
															0.0
2045022															0.0
20450331 Fresh or chilled															0.0
2055032															0.0
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10															0.0
2050090															0.0
2061000 Cof bowne animals, fresh or chilled S.O. A. O.O					Н										Special goods
Second Content			- Of bovine animals, fresh or chilled												0.0
2063900 Other Ot	2062	2100	·	5.0	Α	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2063000	5 2062	2200	Livers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Special goods H Special goods H Special goods Spec		2900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Special goods Forward Special goods Forward Special goods Forward Special goods		3000	- Of swine, fresh or chilled	Special goods	Н	Special goods			Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
90 2068010 Of sheep or goats		4100		Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1 2068090 Other															Special goods
92 2069011 Tongues 5.0 A 0.0 0															0.0
93 2069012 Unters															0.0
94 2069019 Other			· ·												0.0
Section Sect															0.0
96 2071100 Not cut in pieces, fresh or chilled 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 97 2071200 Not cut in pieces, frozen 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2005														0.0
97 2071200 Not cut in pieces, frozen															0.0
98 2071300 Cuts and offal, fresh or chilled															0.0
99 2071400 Cuts and offal, frozen 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0															0.0
100 2072400 Not cut in pieces, fresh or chilled 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0			,												0.0
101 2072500 Not cut in pieces, frozen 5.0 A 0.0 0			,												0.0
102 2072600 Cuts and offal, fresh or chilled 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 1.0 1															0.0
103 2072700 Cuts and offal, frozen 5.0 A 0.0			, ,												0.0
104 2074100 Not cut in pieces, fresh or chilled 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 105 2074200 Not cut in pieces, frozen 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0															0.0
105 2074200 Not cut in pieces, frozen 5.0 A 0.0 0			,												0.0
106 2074300 Fatty livers, fresh or chilled 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0															0.0
107 2074400 Other, fresh or chilled 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0			, ,			4.0		2.0		0.0				0.0	0.0
108 2074500 Other, frozen 5.0 A 0.0															0.0
109 2075100 Not cut in pieces, fresh or chilled 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 110 2075200 Not cut in pieces, frozen 5.0 A 0.0			Other, frozen		Α	0.0				0.0		0.0			0.0
111 2075300 Fatty livers, fresh or chilled 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 112 2075400 Other, fresh or chilled 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0			Not cut in pieces, fresh or chilled		С										0.0
112 2075400 Other, fresh or chilled 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	.10 2075				Α	0.0				0.0					0.0
		5300	Fatty livers, fresh or chilled	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
			Other, fresh or chilled		С										0.0
		5500	Other, frozen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
114 2076000 - Of guinea fowls 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0					С										0.0
115 2081010 Fresh or chilled 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0															0.0
116 2081020 Frozen 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0															0.0
117 2083000 - Of primates 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	.17 2083	3000	- Of primates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
	2084000	- Of whales, dolphins and porpoises (mammals of the order Cetacea); of manatees and dugongs (mammals of the order Sirenia); of seals, sea lions	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
118		and walruses (mammals of the suborder Pinnipedia)												
119	2085000	- Of reptiles (including snakes and turtles)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
120	2086010	Fresh or chilled	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
121	2086020	Frozen	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
122 123	2089021 2089022	Fresh or chilled Frozen	5.0 5.0	<u>А</u> А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
123	2089022	Frozen	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
125	2089031	Frozen	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
126	2089091	Frogs' thighs	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
127	2089099	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
128	2091000	-Of pigs	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
129	2099000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
130	2101100	Hams, shoulders and cuts thereof, with bone in	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
131	2101200	Bellies (streaky) and cuts thereof	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
132	2101900	Other	Special goods	H	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
133 134	2102000	- Meat of bovine animals	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
134	2109100	Of primates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	2109200	Of whales, dolphins and porpoises (mammals of the order Cetacea); of	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		manatees and dugongs (mammals of the order Sirenia); of seals, sea lions and walruses (mammals of the suborder Pinnipedia)												
135		and wall uses (maininals of the suborder Pililipedia)												
136	2109300	Of reptiles (including snakes and turtles)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
137	2109900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
138	3011100	Freshwater	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
139	3011900	Other:	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3019100	Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Oncorhynchus clarki, Oncorhynchus aguabonita, Oncorhynchus gilae,Oncorhynchus apache and	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
140		Oncorhynchus chrysogaster)												
141	3019200	Eels (Anguilla spp.)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
142	3019300	Carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.)".	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
143	3019400	Atlantic and Pacific bluefin tunas (Thunnus thynnus, Thunnus orientalis)	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
144	3019500	Soutern bluefin tunas (Thunnus maccoyii)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
145	3019900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
146	3021100	Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Oncorhynchus clarki, Oncorhynchus aguabonita, Oncorhynchus gilae, Oncorhynchus apache	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3021300	and Oncorhynchus chrysogaster) Pacific salmon (Oncorhynchus nerka, Oncorhynchus gorbuscha, Oncorhynchus keta, Oncorhynchus tschawytscha, Oncorhynchus kisutch,	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
147	3021400	Oncorhynchus masou and Oncorhynchus rhodurus) Atlantic salmon (Salmo salar) and Danube salmon (Hucho hucho).	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
149	3021900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3022100	Halibut (Reinhardtius hippoglossoides, Hippoglossus hippoglossus,	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
150		Hippoglossus stenolepis)												
151	3022200	Plaice (Pleuronectes platessa)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
152	3022300	Sole (Solea spp.)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
153	3022400	Turbots (Psetta maxima)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
154 155	3022900 3023100	Other Albacore or longfinned tunas (Thunnus alalunga)	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
156	3023100	Albacore or longtinned tunas (Thunnus alalunga) Yellowfin tunas (Thunnus albacares)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
157	3023200	Skipjack or stripe-bellied bonito	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
158	3023300	Skipjack of Stripe-bellied borlito Bigeye tunas (Thunnus obesus)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
159	3023500	Atlantic and Pacific bluefin tunas (Thunnus thynnus,Thunnus orientalis)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
160	3023600	Southern bluefin tunas (Thunnus maccoyii)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
								-10	-10	-10				

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
161	3023910	Longtail tuna (Thunnus tungle)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
162	3023920	Kawakawa(Thunnus Avinus)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
163	3023990	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
164	3024100	Herrings (Clupea harengus, Clupea pallasii)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
165	3024200	Anchovies (Engraulis spp.)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3024300	Sardines (Sardina pilchardus, Sardinops spp.), sardinella (Sardinella	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
166		spp.), brisling or sprats (Sprattus sprattus)												
167	3024410	Barred Spanish Mackerel (King fish, soitted soabusg mackerel)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
168	3024420	Indian mackerel (Trachurus indicus)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
169	3024490	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
170	3024510	Trevally	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
171	3024520	Jackpomfert	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
172 173	3024590	Other	0.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
174	3024600	Cobia (Rachycentron canadum)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
174	3024700	Swordfish (Xiphias gladius)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
176	3024910	Silver pomfret	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
177	3024990 3025100	Other	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
178	3025200	Cod (Gadus morhua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus) Haddock (Melanogrammus aeglefinus)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
179	3025200	Goalfish (Pollachius virens)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
180	3025400	Hake (Merluccius spp., Urophycis spp.)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
181	3025500	Alaska Pollack (Theraga chalcogramma)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
101	3025600	Blue whitings (Micromesistius poutassou, Micromesistius australis)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
182	3023000	blue willtings (wherethesistius poutassou, wherethesistius dustralis)	0.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
183	3025900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
184	3027100	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
185	3027200	Catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
100	3027200	Carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus,	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3027300	Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla	0.0	^,	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni,												
186		Megalohrama son)"												
187	3027400	Eels (Anguilla spp.)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
188	3027900	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
189	3028100	Dogfish and other sharks	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
190	3028200	Rays and skates (Rajidae)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
191	3028300	Toothfish (Dissostichus spp.)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
192	3028400	Seabass (Dicentrarchus spp.)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3028500	Seabream (Sparidae) (finned-black seabream, blache seabream, barred-	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		silvery seabream, banded seabream,red-strpped seabream,etc.)												
193														
	3028910	Spotted groupers (blue-spotted grouper, areolated grouper, saddle	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
194		grouper,etc.)												
195	3028920	Emperor	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
196	3028930	Red snapper (Alesmaudi)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
197	3028940	Silvery grunt	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
198	3028950	Mullet (Meed and Biyah)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
199	3028960	Rabbit fish	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
200	3028970	barracuda	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
201	3028980	Croaker (Siganidae)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
202	3028990	Other:	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
203	3029100	Livers, roes and milt	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
204	3029200	Shark fins	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
205	3029900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
200	3031100	Sockeye salmon (red salmon)(Oncorhynchus nerka)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3031200	- Other Pacific salmon (Oncorhynchus gorbuscha, Oncorhynchus keta,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
207		Oncorhynchus tschawytscha, Oncorhynchus kisutch, Oncorhynchus												
207	2021200	masou and Oncorhynchus odurus) Atlantic salmon (Salmo salmon (Busho husho)	F 0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
208	3031300	Atlantic salmon (Salmo salar) and Danube salmon (Hucho hucho)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
200	3031400	Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Oncorhynchus clarki	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3031400	Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Oncorhynchus clarki, Oncorhynchus aguabonita, Oncorhynchus gilae, Oncorhynchus apache	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
209		and Oncorhynchus chrysogaster)												
210	3031900	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3331300		5.0	.,	0.0	5.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.5

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
211	3032300	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
212	3032400	Catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3032500	Carp (Cyprinus carpio, Carassius , Ctenopharyngodon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon												
213		piceus)												
214	3032600	Eels (Anguilla spp.)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
215	3032900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
216	3033100	Halibut (Reinhardtius hippoglossoides, Hippoglossus hippoglossus,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
217	3033200	Hippoglossus stenolepis) Plaice (Pleuronectes platessa)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
218	3033200	Sole (Solea spp.)	5.0	Α Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
219	3033300	Turbots (Psetta maxima)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
220	3033900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
221	3034100	Albacore or longfinned tunas (Thunnus alalunga)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
222	3034200	Yellowfin tunas (Thunnus albacares)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
223	3034300	Stripe-bellied bonito	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
224	3034400	Bigeye tunas (Thunnus obesus)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3034500	Atlantic and Pacific bluefin tunas (Thunnus thynnus, Thunnus	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
225		orientalis)												
226 227	3034600	Southern bluefin tunas (Thunnus maccoyii)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
227	3034910	Longtail tuna (Thunnus tungle)	5.0	Α Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
228	3034920 3034990	Kawakawa(Thunnus Avinus) Other.	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
230	3035100	Herrings (Clupea harengus, Clupea pallasii)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
230	3035300	Sardines (Sardina pilchardus, Sardinops spp.), sardinella	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
231	3033300	(Sardinella spp.), brisling or sprats (Sprattus sprattus)	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
232	3035410	Mackerel (King fish, soitted soabusg macherel)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
233	3035420	Indian mackerel	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
234	3035490	Other.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
235	3035510	Trevally (bigeye, blacktip, scad)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
236	3035520	Jack pomfret	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
237	3035590	Other.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
238	3035600	Cobia (Rachycentron canadum)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
239	3035700	Swordfish (Xiphias gladius)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
240 241	3035910	Silver pomfret	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
241	3035990 3036300	Other Cod (Gadus morhua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus)	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
242	3036400	Cod (Gadus mornua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus) Haddock (Melanogrammus aeglefinus)	5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
244	3036500	Goalfish (Pollachius virens)	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
245	3036600	Hake (Merluccius spp., Urophycis spp.)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
246	3036700	Alaska Pollack (Theraga chalcogramma)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3036800	Blue whitings (Micromesistius poutassou, Micromesistius australis)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
247		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,												
248	3036900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
249	3038100	Dogfish and other sharks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
250	3038200	Rays and skates (Rajidaie)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
251	3038300	Toothfish (Dissostichus spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
252	3038400	Sea bass (Dicentrarchus spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
253	3038910	Spotted groupers (blue-spotted grouper, areolated grouper,saddle	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
253	3038920	grouper,etc.) Emperor	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
255	3038920	Red snapper (Alesmaudi)	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
256	3038930	Sivery grunt fish	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
257	3038950	Mullet (meed and biyah)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
258	3038960	Rabbit fish	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
259	3038970	Barracuda	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
260	3038980	Croaker (Siganidae)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3038991	Seabream (Sparidae) (finned-black seabream, blache seabream, barred-	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		silvery seabream, banded seabream,red-stripped seabream,etc.)												
261														
262	3038999	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
263	3039100	Livers, roes and milt	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
264	3039200	Shark fins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
265	3039900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
266	3043100	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
267	3043200	Catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
268	3043300	Nile Perch (Lates niloticus)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
269	3043900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3044100	Pacific salmon (Oncorhynchus nerka, Oncorhynchus gorbuscha,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		Oncorhynchus keta, Oncorhynchus tschawytscha, Oncorhynchus kisutch,												
		Oncorhynchus masou and Oncorhynchus rhodurus), Atlantic salmon												
270		(Salmo salar) and Danuhe salmon (Hucho hucho)												
	3044200	Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Oncorhynchus clarki,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		Oncorhynchus aguabonita, Oncorhynchus gilae, Oncorhynchus apache												
271		and Oncorhynchus chrysogaster)												
	3044300	Flat fish (Pleuronectidae, Bothidae, Cynoglossidae, Soleidae,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
272		Scophthalmidae and Citharidae)												
	3044400	Fish of the families Bregmacerotidae, Euclichthyidae, Gadidae,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
272		Macrouridae, Melanonidae, Merlucciidae, Moridae and Muraenolepididae												
273	2011522	6 16 1 (6 1 1 1 1 1 1												
274	3044500	Swordfish (Xiphias gladius)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
275 276	3044600	Toothfish (Dissostichus spp.) Dogfish and other sharks	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
276	3044700		5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
277	3044800	Rays and skates (Rajidae)". Other	5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0				0.0	0.0	0.0
2/8	3044900	Other Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.), catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp.,	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3045100	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp.,												
		Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp.,												
		Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti,												
		Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.), eels (Anguilla spp.), Nile perch												
		(Lates niloticus) and snakeheads (Channa spp.) Tilapias (Oreochromis												
		spp.), catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.),												
		carp (Cyprinus carpio, Carassius carassius, Ctenopharyngodon idellus,												
		Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus), eels												
		(Anguilla spp.), Nile perch (Lates niloticus) and snakeheads (Channa spp.).												
279														
280	3045200	Salmonidae	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3045300	Fish of the families Bregmacerotidae, Euclichthyidae,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		Gadidae, Macrouridae, Melanonidae, Merlucciidae, Moridae and												
281		Muraenoleoididae												
282	3045400	Swordfish (Xiphias gladius)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
283	3045500	Toothfish (Dissostichus spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
284	3045600	Dogfish and other sharks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
285	3045700	Rays and skates (Rajidae)".	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
286	3045910	Spotted Groupers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
287	3045920	Emperors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
288	3045990	Other.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
289	3046100	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
290	3046200	Catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
291	3046300	Nile Perch (Lates niloticus)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
292	3046900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
293	3047100	Cod (Gadus morhua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
294	3047200	Haddock (Melanogrammus aeglefinus)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
295	3047300	Coalfish (Pollachius virens)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
296	3047400	Hake (Merluccius spp., Urophycis spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
297	3047500	Alaska Pollack (Theraga chalcogramma).	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
298	3047900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3048100	Pacific salmon (Oncorhynchus nerka, Oncorhynchus gorbuscha,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		Oncorhynchus keta, Oncorhynchus tschawytscha, Oncorhynchuskisutch,												
		Oncorhynchus masou and Oncorhynchus rhodurus), Atlantic salmon												
		(Salmo salar) and Danube salmon (Hucho hucho)												
299														

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
	3048200	Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Oncorhynchus clarki, Oncorhynchus aguabonita, Oncorhynchus gilae, Oncorhynchusapache and Oncorhynchus chrysogaster)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
300	3048300	Flat fish (Pleuronectidae, Bothidae, Cynoglossidae, Soleidae,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
301 302	3048400	Scophthalmidae and Citharidae)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
303	3048500	Swordfish (Xiphias gladius) Toothfish (Dissostichus spp.)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
304	3048500	Herrings (Clupea harengus, Clupea pallasii)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
50.	3048700	Tunas (of the genus Thunnus), skipjack or stripe-bellied bonito	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
305		(Euthynnus (Katsuwonus) pelamis)												
306	3048800	Dogfish and other sharks rays and skates (Rajidae)"	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
307	3048910	Groupers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
308	3048920	Emperors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
309	3048990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
310	3049100	Swordfish (Xiphias gladius)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
311	3049200	Toothfish (Dissostichus spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
312	3049300	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.), catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.), eels (Anguilla spp.), Nile perch (Lates niloticus) and snakeheads (Channa spp.)".	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
313	3049400	Alaska Pollack (Theraga chalcogramma)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
314	3049500	Fish of the families Bregmacerotidae, Euclichthyidae, Gadidae,Macrouridae, Melanonidae, Merlucciidae, Moridae and Muraenolepididae, other than Alaska Pollack (Theraga chalcogramma)".	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
315	3049600	Dogfish and other sharks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
316	3049700	Rays and skates (Rajidae)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
317	3049900	Other.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
318	3051000	- Flours, meals and pellets of fish, fit for human consumption	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
319	3052000	- Livers and roes, dried, smoked, salted or in brine	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
320	3053100	- Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.) catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus carpio, Carassius carassius, Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus), eels (Anguilla spp.), Nile perch (Lates niloticus) and spakeheads (Channa spp.)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
321	3053200	Fish of the families Bregmacerotidae, Euclichthyidae, Gadidae, Macrouridae, Melanonidae, Merlucciidae, Moridae and Muraenolepididae	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
322	3053910	Sharks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
323	3053990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
324	3054100	Pacific salmon (Oncorhynchus nerka, Oncorhynchus gorbuscha, Oncorhynchus keta, Oncorhynchus tschawytscha, Oncorhynchus kisutch, Oncorhynchus masou and Oncorhynchus rhodurus), Atlantic salmon (Salmo salar) and Danuhe salmon (Hucho bucho)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
325	3054200	Herrings (Clupea harengus, Clupea pallasii)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
326	3054300	Trout (Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Oncorhynchus clarki, Oncorhynchus aguabonita, Oncorhynchus gilae, Oncorhynchus apache and Oncorhynchus chrysogaster)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
327	3054400	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.), catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.), eels (Anguilla spp.), Nile perch	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
328	3054900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
329	3055100	Cod (Gadus morhua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
330	3055200	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.), catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.), eels (Anguilla spp.), Nile perch (Lates niloticus) and snakeheads (Channa spp.)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
331	3055300	Fish of the families Bregmacerotidae, Euclichthyidae, Gadidae, Macrouridae, Melanonidae, Merlucciidae, Moridae and Muraenolepididae, other than cod (Gadus morhua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3055400	Herrings (Clupea harengus, Clupea pallasii), anchovies (Engraulis spp.), sardines (Sardina pilchardus, Sardinops spp.), sardinella (Sardinella spp.), brisling or sprats (Sprattus sprattus), mackerel (Scomber scombrus, Scomber australasicus, Scomber japonicus), Indian mackerels (Rastrelliger spp.), seerfishes (Scomberomorus spp.), jack and horse mackerel (Trachurus spp.), jacks, crevalles (Caranx spp.), cobia (Rachycentron canadum), silver pomfrets (Pampus spp.), Pacific saury (Cololabis saira), scads (Decapterus spp.), capelin (Mallotus villosus), swordfish (Xiphias gladius), Kawakawa (Euthynnus affinis), bonitos (Sarda spp.), marlins, sailfishes, spearfish (Istiophoridae)".	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
332 333	3055930	Anchovies (Engraulis spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
334	3055990	Other.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
335	3056100	Herrings (Clupea harengus, Clupea pallasii)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
336	3056200	Cod (Gadus morhua, Gadus ogac, Gadus macrocephalus)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
337	3056300	Anchovies (Engraulis spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
338	3056400	Tilapias (Oreochromis spp.), catfish (Pangasius spp., Silurus spp., Clarias spp., Ictalurus spp.), carp (Cyprinus spp., Carassius spp., Ctenopharyngodon idellus, Hypophthalmichthys spp., Cirrhinus spp., Mylopharyngodon piceus, Catla catla, Labeo spp., Osteochilus hasselti, Leptobarbus hoeveni, Megalobrama spp.), eels (Anguilla spp.), Nile perch	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
339	3056900	Other.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
340	3057100	Shark fins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
341	3057200	Fish heads, tails and maws	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
342	3057900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
343	3061100	Rock lobster and other sea crawfish (Palinurus spp., Panulirus spp., Jasus spp.)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
344	3061200	Lobsters (Homarus spp.)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
345	3061400	Crabs	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
346 347	3061500 3061600	Norway lobsters (Nephrops norvegicus) Cold-water shrimps and prawns (Pandalus spp., Crangon crangon)	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
348	3061700	Other shrimps and prawns	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
349	3061900	- Other, including flours, meals and pellets of crustaceans, fit for human consumption	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
350	3063100	Rock lobster and other sea crawfish (Palinurus spp., Panulirus spp., Jasus spp.)	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
351	3063200	Lobsters (Homarus spp.)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
352	3063300	Crabs	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
353	3063400	Norway lobsters (Nephrops norvegicus)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
354	3063500	Cold-water shrimps and prawns (Pandalus spp., Crangon crangon)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
355	3063600	Other shrimps and prawns	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
356	3063900	Other, including flours, meals and pellets of crustaceans, fit for human consumption	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
357	3069100	Rock lobster and other sea crawfish (Palinurus spp., Panulirus spp., Jasus spp.)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
358	3069200	Lobsters (Homarus spp.)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
359	3069300	Crabs	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
360	3069400	Norway lobsters (Nephrops norvegicus)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
361	3069500	Shrimps and prawns	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3069900	Other, including flours, meals and pellets of crustaceans, fit for human	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
362		consumption"												
363	3071100	Live, fresh or chilled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
364	3071200	Frozen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
365	3071900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
366	3072100	Live, fresh or chilled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
367	3072200	Frozen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
368	3072900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
369	3073100	Live, fresh or chilled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
370	3073200	Frozen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
371	3073900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
372 373	3074200	Live, fresh or chilled NA	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
374	3074300	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
374	3074900 3075100	Uner Live, fresh or chilled	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
376	3075200	Frozen	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
377	3075900	Prozen	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
378	3076000	- Snails, other than sea snails	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
379	3077100	Live, fresh or chilled	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
380	3077200	Frozen	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
381	3077900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
382	3078100	Live, fresh or chilled abalone (Haliotis spp.)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
383	3078200	Live, fresh or chilled stromboid conchs (Strombus spp.)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
384	3078300	Frozen abalone (Haliotis spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
385	3078400	Frozen stromboid conchs (Strombus spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
386	3078700	Other abalone (Haliotis spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
387	3078800	Other stromboid conchs (Strombus spp.)"	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
388	3079100	Live, fresh or chilled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
389	3079200	Frozen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
390	3079900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
391	3081100	Live, fresh or chilled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
392	3081200	Frozen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
393	3081900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
394	3082100	Live, fresh or chilled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
395	3082200	Frozen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
396	3082900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
397	3083000	- Jellyfish (Rhopilema spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
398 399	3089000	- Other	5.0 5.0	A F	0.0 EXC	0.0 EXC	0.0 EXC	0.0 EXC	0.0 EXC	0.0 EXC	0.0 EXC	0.0 EXC	0.0 EXC	0.0 EXC
400	4011030 4011090	Long life milk, in containers exceeding 1 Litre Other	5.0	F F	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
401	4011090	Long life milk, in containers exceeding 1 litre	5.0	F	EXC									
402	4012030	Other	5.0	F	EXC									
403	4014030	Long life milk, in containers exceeding 1 litre	5.0	F	EXC									
404	4014090	Other	5.0	F	EXC									
405	4015030	Long life milk, in containers exceeding 1 litre	5.0	F	EXC									
406	4015090	Other	5.0	F	EXC									
	4021011	Milk, for industrial purposes, containing at least 75% milk,	5.0	F	EXC									
		containing added sugar or other sweetening matter, whether or not												
407		concentrated.												
	4021012	Milk, for industrial purposes, containing less than 75% of milk,	5.0	F	EXC									
		containing added sugar or other sweetening matter, whether or not												
408		concentrated.												
409	4021019	Other	5.0	F	EXC									
1	4021091	Other milk containing at least 75% of milk, containing added sugar	5.0	F	EXC									
410		or other sweetening matter, whether or not concentrated.												
44.5	4021092	Other milk containing less than 75% of milk, containing added sugar	5.0	F	EXC									
411	100100-	or sweetening matter, whether or not concentrated.			5140	5140	5110	5140	5140	51/0	51/0	51/0	5110	5140
412	4021099	Other	5.0	F	EXC									
413	4022110	For industrial purposes	5.0	F	EXC									
414	4022190	Other	5.0	F	EXC									

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
	4022911	Other of milk, for industrial purposes, containing at least 75% of milk, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter, whether or not	5.0	F	EXC									
415		concentrated.												
416	4022912	Other milk,, containing less than 75% of milk, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter, whether or not concentrated.	5.0	F	EXC									
417	4022919	Other	5.0	F	EXC									
	4022991	Other milk, containing at least 75% of milk containing added sugar	5.0	F	EXC									
418		or other sweetening mattar, whether or not concentrated.												
419	4022992	Other of milk, containing less than 75% of milk, containing added sugar or other sweetening mattar, whether or not concentrated.	5.0	F	EXC									
420	4022999	Other	5.0	F	EXC									
421	4029110	Milk	5.0	F	EXC									
422	4029120	Cream	5.0	F	EXC									
	4029911	Other of milk containing at least 75% of milk, containing added sugar	5.0	F	EXC									
422		or other sweetening matter, whether or not concentraited.												
423	4029912	Other of milk, containing less than 75% of milk, containing added	F 0	F	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EVC	EXC	EXC	EXC
	4029912	Other of milk, containing less than 75% of milk, containing added	5.0	r	EXC									
424		sugar pr other sweetening matter, whether or not concentrated.												
425	4029920	Cream	5.0	F	EXC									
426	4031000	- Yogurt	5.0	F	EXC									
427	4039010	Labnah (Dehydrated yogurt)	5.0	F	EXC									
428	4039020	Laban (curdled milk)	5.0	F	EXC									
429	4039090	Other	5.0	F	EXC									
	4041000	- Whey and modified whey, whether or not concentrated or containing	5.0	F	EXC									
430		added sugar or other sweetening matter												
431	4049000	- Other	5.0	F	EXC									
432	4051000	- Butter	5.0	F	EXC									
433	4052000	- Dairy spreads	5.0	F	EXC									
434	4059000	- Other	5.0	F	EXC									
435	4061000	- Fresh (unripened or uncured) cheese, including whey cheese, and curd	5.0	F	EXC									
436	4062000	- Grated or powdered cheese, of all kinds	5.0	F	EXC									
437	4063000	- Processed cheese, not grated or powdered	5.0	F	EXC									
438	4064000	- Blue-veined cheese and other cheese containing veins produced by Penicillium roqueforti	5.0	F	EXC									
439	4069010	Fresh fermented cream cheese	5.0	F	EXC									
440	4069020	Medium hard cheese and hard cheese (e.g., Cheddar, Gouda, Gruyère, Parmesan)	5.0	F	EXC									
	4069030	Semi-processed yellow cheese, in packages of a weight no less than	5.0	F	EXC									
441		15 kg each.												
442 443	4069090	Other Of fowls of the species Gallus domesticus	5.0	F A	0.0	EXC	0.0	EXC	0.0	0.0	0.0	EXC	0.0	0.0
444	4071100 4071900	Of lowis of the species dailus domesticus Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
445	4071900	Of fowls of the species Gallus domesticus	5.0	A	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
446	4072900	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
447	4079000	- Others	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
448	4081100	Dried	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
449	4081900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
450	4089100	Dried	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
451	4089900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
452	4090000	Natural honey.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
453	4100010	Turtles eggs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
454	4100020	Salanganes nests	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
455	4100090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
456	5010000	Human hair, unworked, whether or not washed or scoured; waste of human hair.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
457	5021000	- Pigs', hogs' or boars' bristles and hair and waste thereof	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
458	5029000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
459	5040010	Guts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
460	5040020	Stomachs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
461	5040090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
462	5051000	- Feathers of a kind used for stuffing; down	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
463	5059000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
464	5061000	- Ossein and bones treated with acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
465	5069000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
466	5071000	- Ivory; ivory powder and waste	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
467	5079010	Tortoise - shell, whalebone and whalebone hair powder and waste	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
468	5079020	Horn, antlers, hooves, nails, claws and beaks, powder and waste	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
469	5080010	Coral	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
470	5080020	Black coral	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
471 472	5080030	Shells of molluscs, crustaceans or echinoderms Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
472	5080090 5100010		5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
474	5100010	Ambergris castoreum , civet and musk Bile whether or not dried	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
475	5111000	- Bovine semen	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
476	5119110	Inedible fish eggs	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
477	5119120	Dead animals of Chapter (3)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
478	5119190	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
479	5119910	Cochineal and similar insects	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
480	5119920	Silkworm eggs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
481	5119930	Ants eggs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
482	5119940	Animal blood, other dead animals and inedible meat, offal and limbs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
483	5119950	Sinews and tendons, and similar waste of row hides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
484	5119990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
485	6011000	- Bulbs, tubers, tuberous roots, corms, crowns and rhizomes, dormant	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
486	6012000	- Bulbs, tubers, tuberous roots, corms, crowns and rhizomes, in growth or in flower; chicory plants and roots	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
487	6021010	Grapevines (grapeslips)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
488	6021090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
489	6022010	Palm tree seedling	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
490	6022020	Coconut seedling	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
491	6022090	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
492 493	6023010	Ornamental shrubs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
493	6023090 6024000	Other - Roses, grafted or not	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
495	6029000	- Noses, granted of not	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
496	6031100	Roses	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
497	6031200	Carnations	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
498	6031300	Orchids	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
499	6031400	Chrysanthermums	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
500	6031500	Lilies (Lilium spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
501	6031900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
502	6039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
503	6042000	- Fresh	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
504	6049000	- Other	5.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
505	7011000	- Seed	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
506 507	7019000	- Other Tomatous fresh or skilled	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
508	7020000 7031011	Tomatoes, fresh or chilled Onions for food (green or dry rind)	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
509	7031011	Onions for food (green or dry find) Onions (for sowing)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
510	7031012	Shallots	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
511	7031020	- Garlic	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
512	7039000	- Leeks and other alliaceous vegetables	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
513	7041000	- Cauliflowers and headed broccoli	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
514	7042000	- Brussels sprouts	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
515	7049000	- Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
516	7051100	Cabbage lettuce (head lettuce)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
517	7051900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
518	7052100	Witloof chicory (Cichorium intybus var. foliosum)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
519	7052900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
520	7061000	- Carrots and turnips	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
521	7069000	- Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
522	7070000	Cucumbers and gherkins, fresh or chilled .	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
523	7081000	- Peas (Pisum sativum)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
524	7082000	- Beans (Vigna spp., Phaseolus spp.)	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
525	7089010	Beans	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
526 527	7089090	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
528	7092000	- Asparagus	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
529	7093000 7094000	- Aubergines (egg-plants) - Celery other than celeriac	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
530	7094000	Mushrooms of the genus Agaricus	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
531	7095910	Truffles	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
532	7095990	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
533	7096000	- Fruits of the genus Capsicum or of the genus Pimenta	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
534	7097000	- Spinach, New Zealand spinach and orache spinach (garden spinach)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
535	7099100	Globe artichokes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
536	7099200	Olives	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
537	7099300	Pumpkins, squash and gourds (Cucurbita spp.)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
538	7099910	Marrow	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
539	7099920	Okra	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
540	7099930	Parsley	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
541	7099940	Coriander	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
542	7099990	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
543	7101000	- Potatoes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
544	7102100	Peas (Pisum sativum)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
545	7102200	Beans (Vigna spp., Phaseolus spp.)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
546	7102900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
547	7103000	- Spinach, New Zealand spinach and orache spinach (garden spinach)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
548	7104000	- Sweet corn	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
549	7108000	- Other vegetables	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
550 551	7109000 7112000	- Mixtures of vegetables - Olives	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
552	7112000	- Cucumbers and gherkins	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
553	7115100	Mushrooms of the genus Agaricus	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
554	7115100	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
555	7119000	- Other vegetables; mixtures of vegetables	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
556	7122000	- Onions	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
557	7123100	Mushrooms of the genus Agaricus	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
558	7123200	Wood ears (Auricularia spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
559	7123300	Jelly fungi (Tremella spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
560	7123900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
561	7129000	- Other vegetables; mixtures of vegetables	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
562	7131000	- Peas (Pisum sativum)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
563	7132000	- Chickpeas (garbanzos)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
564	7133110	For sowing	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
565	7133120	For food	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
566	7133210	For sowing	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
567	7133220	For food	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
568 569	7133310	For sowing	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
570	7133320 7133410	For food For sowing	5.0 5.0	Α Λ	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
571	7133410	For food	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
572	7133420	For sowing	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
573	7133510	For food	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
574	7133320	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
575	7134000	- Lentils	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
576	7135000	- Broad beans (Vicia faba var. major) and horse beans (Vicia faba var. equina, Vicia faba var. minor)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
577	7136000	- Pigeon peas (Cajanus cajan)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
578	7139010	Mung	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3,0	/ 133010	HIMIN	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

179 179999 Oler	SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
Section Company Comp		7139090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
12.5 1.14.000 1.70 1.00 1.00 0.0 0		7141000	- Manioc (cassava)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
152 1746000 18rc (Socrassinger) 1.5 A 0.0															0.0
154 744500 74450															0.0
150 1740910															0.0
156 7.149010															0.0
17 1745999															0.0
1888 0.000															0.0
500 83,91490 -Other 5.0 A 0.0															0.0
5011100 Install	589	8011200	In the inner shell (endocarp)		Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
\$22 \$22		8011900	Other		Α	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
\$23 \$23															0.0
594 5013700 Stelled															0.0
															0.0
															0.0
															0.0
															0.0
Fig. S021200 - Instell															0.0
B00 B00 S00 Selected S. D. A. D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D.															0.0
											0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
8025100 In rhell															0.0
B025200 Shelled	602	8024200	Shelled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
BOSEGOD Inshell		8025100			Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
															0.0
															0.0
100 100															0.0
Section Sect															0.0
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10															0.0
Section Sect															0.0
Signature Sign															0.0
Section Sect															0.0
Section Color Co															0.0
516 803900 Other	614	8029092	Shelled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
517 8041010 Fresh 0.0 A 0.0	615	8031000	- plantains	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
618 8041021 Pressed 0.0 A 0.0															0.0
519 8041029 Other															0.0
Fig.															0.0
621 8042020 Dried															0.0
Form Fine															0.0
623 8044000 -Avocados 0.0 A 0.0 <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>0.0</td></td<>															0.0
624 8045010 Guavas 0.0 A 0.0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>0.0</td></t<>															0.0
625 8045020 Mangoses 0.0 A 0.0															0.0
626 8045030 Mangosteens 0.0 A 0.0															0.0
627 8051000 - Oranges 0.0 A 0.0 <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>0.0</td></td<>															0.0
629 8052200 - Clementines 0.0 A 0.0		8051000	- Oranges	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
630 8052900 - Other 0.0 A 0.0 0															0.0
631 8054000 - Grapefruit, including pomelos 0.0 A 0.0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>0.0</td></t<>															0.0
632 8055010 Fresh 0.0 A 0.0 <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>0.0</td></th<>															0.0
633 8055020 Dried 0.0 A 0.0 <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>0.0</td></th<>															0.0
634 8059000 - Other 0.0 A 0.0 0															0.0
635 8061000 - Fresh 0.0 A 0.0 0															0.0
636 8062000 - Dried 0.0 A 0.0 0															0.0
637 8071100 Watermelons 0.0 A 0.0															0.0
638 8071910 Melon (muskmelon) 0.0 A 0.0															0.0
639 8071990 Other 0.0 A 0.0 <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>0.0</td></td<>															0.0
640 8072000 - Papaws (papayas) 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0															0.0
															0.0
0.0 A U.U O.O O.	641	8081000	- Apples	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

Annex 2B-14

Fig.	SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
640 809/000 August Aug	642	8083000	- Pears	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
150 1992 150 15	643	8084000	- Quinces	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Section Colored Colo	644	8091000	- Apricots	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
STANDS STANDS INTERIOR STANDS INTERIOR STANDS STANDS INTERIOR STA	645	8092100	Sour cherries (Prunus cerasus)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Public P	646	8092900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
State Stat	647	8093000	- Peaches, including nectarines	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1000000000000000000000000000000000000	648	8094000	- Plums and sloes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Section Sect	649	8101000	- Strawberries	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Side Author en decuments and geometries 0,0 A 0,0	650	8102000	- Raspberries, blackberries, mulberries and loganberries	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
503 1950000 Florifus	651			0.0	Α	0.0		0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
\$15,000 Committee Commit	652	8104000	#NAME?	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
\$25 \$200000 Persimmens	653	8105000	- Kiwifruit	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
157 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	654	8106000	- Durians	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
157 1599393	655	8107000	- Persimmons	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1589 1009900 Princip pear 0,0	656	8109010	Pomegranates	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	657	8109020	Medlar	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
State Stat	658	8109030	Prickly pear	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
State															
Second Company Seco	660	8111000	- Strawberries	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Second Company Seco															
602 8119000 Chemies	661														
664 8139000 Other	662	8119000		5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
665 813000 Ohre	663		- Cherries		Α	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0		0.0		0.0	0.0
666 8137000 -Pipures	664	8129000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
666 8137000 -Privines 5.0 A 0.0 0.	665		- Apricots	5.0	Α	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
667 833900 - Applies	666			5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
688 8134010 Chemics	667			5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
683 8134020 Tamarind	668														
STA STA	669			5.0		0.0									
Fig. 13,34999 Other Othe	670	8134030	Pears	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
8140000 Reed of citrus fruit or melons (including watermelons), fresh frozen, dried or proxisionally preserved in brine. in sulphur water or in other memorative solutions.	671		Other			0.0		0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
S14000 Peel of citrus flut or melors (including watermelons), fresh, frozen, dried or proxisolarly preserved in brine. In sulphur water or in other reservable solutions. Peeple of the proxisolar preservable solutions. Peeple of the presentation of the preservable solutions. Peeple of the presentation of the presen	672	8135000	- Mixtures of nuts or dried fruits of this Chapter	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1674 1674			Peel of citrus fruit or melons (including watermelons), fresh,frozen, dried												
	673		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·												
	674	9011100		0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	675			0.0											0.0
	676	9012100	Not decaffeinated	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
9021000 - Green tea (not fermented) in immediate packings of a content not 0.0 A 0.0	677	9012200	Decaffeinated	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
680 9022000 - Other green tea (not fermented) 0.0 A 0.0 0.	678	9019000	- Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Section 9022000 Other green tea (not fermented) 0.0 A 0.0		9021000	- Green tea (not fermented) in immediate packings of a content not	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
681 9023010 Tea bag not exceeding 3 g 0.0 A 0.0	679		exceeding 3 kg												
682 9023090 Other 0.0 A 0.0 <th< td=""><td>680</td><td>9022000</td><td>- Other green tea (not fermented)</td><td>0.0</td><td>Α</td><td>0.0</td><td>0.0</td><td>0.0</td><td>0.0</td><td>0.0</td><td>0.0</td><td>0.0</td><td>0.0</td><td>0.0</td><td>0.0</td></th<>	680	9022000	- Other green tea (not fermented)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
682 9023090 Other		9023010	Tea bag not exceeding 3 g	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
684 9030000 Mate. 5.0 A 0.0		9023090		0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
685 9041100 Neither crushed nor ground 5.0 A 0.0		9024000	- Other black tea (fermented) and other partly fermented tea	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
686 9041200 Crushed or ground 5.0 A 0.0		9030000	Mate.		Α		0.0		0.0				0.0	0.0	0.0
687 9042100 - Neither crushed nor ground: 5.0 A 0.0		9041100	Neither crushed nor ground	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0				0.0	0.0	0.0
688 9042200 Crushed or ground 5.0 A 0.0		9041200	Crushed or ground	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0
Fig. 9051000 -Neither crushed nor ground: S.O. A O.O.		9042100		5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
689 9051000 - Neither crushed nor ground: 5.0 A 0.0		9042200	Crushed or ground	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
691 9061100 Cinnamon (Cinnamon uzeylanicum Blume) 5.0 A 0.0	689	9051000	- Neither crushed nor ground:	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
692 9061900 Other 5.0 A 0.0		9052000	- Crushed or ground	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
693 9062000 - Crushed or ground 5.0 A 0.0		9061100	Cinnamon (Cinnamomum zeylanicum Blume)		Α		0.0	0.0	0.0			0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
694 9071000 -Neither crushed nor ground: 5.0 A 0.0 0		9061900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
695 9072000 - Crushed or ground 5.0 A 0.0		9062000	- Crushed or ground	5.0	Α		0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
695 9072000 - Crushed or ground 5.0 A 0.0	694	9071000	•	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
697 9081200 Crushed or ground 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	695	9072000	- Crushed or ground	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
698 9082100 Neither crushed nor ground. Prohibited P	696	9081100	Neither crushed nor ground:	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
699 9082200 Crushed or ground Prohibited	697	9081200	Crushed or ground	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
699 9082200 Crushed or ground Prohibited	698	9082100	Neither crushed nor ground.	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
		9082200	Crushed or ground	Prohibited	G	Prohibited		Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	
	700	9083100	Neither crushed nor ground:	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

10.000 10.0000 10.000 10.000 10.000 10.000 10.000 10.000 10.00000 10.00000 10.00000 10.00000 10.00000 10.00000 10.00000 10.000000 10.00000 10.00000 10.00000 10.000000 10.000000 10.000000 10.00000000 10.0000000000	SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
Technological properties of the properties of		9083200	Crushed or ground	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
25 Oscillator consistent grames 50															
15 1992/00 Fruithed reground 50 A 50 00 00 00 00 00	703	9092200	Crushed or ground	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1969 1969	704	9093100	Neither crushed nor ground:	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17		9093200	Crushed or ground	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
178															
1979 1981-2000				+											
100 100															
131 \$93903 Senter contendence geometh															
17.2															
171 199939 Intervent on Note 1 Dit to the Charles 5.5 A D D D D D D D D D															
14 5199938			ÿ												
175 3939939															
1509930 Curry				+											
1,000 1,00															
193 10011100 Seed															
1973 19011990															
1009100 Seerel															
1723 100199290 Thin whest	720		Seed	+	Α								0.0	0.0	
1734 10019390				+											
1921 1903 1900 - Seed	722	10019920	Thin wheat	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
10099800 Obber		10019930	Meslin	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
10818000 -Seed												0.0	0.0	0.0	
1039900 Oher					Α										
1004100				+											
1949 1004-9010 Gery cats (or black)				+											
10049020															
10051000 Seed															
10059010															
10059020															
10059030															
10059999															
10061000 Rice in the husk [qaddy or rough]				+											
10062000 Husked Brown rice															
10063000 Semi-milled riv wholly milled rice, whether or not polished or glazed 0.0 A 0.0 0				+											
738															
10071000 Seed	738														
141 10079000 Other	739	10064000	- Broken rice	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
10081000 Buckwheat 0.0		10071000	- Seed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
10082100 Seed 0.0															
T44 10082900 Other															
T45 10083000 Canary seeds 0.0 A 0.0															
746 10084000 -Fonic (Digitaria spp.) 0.0 A 0.0 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>+</td> <td></td>				+											
				+											
748 10086000 -Triticale 0.0 A 0.0 <															
749 10089000 Other cereals 0.0 A 0.0				+											
To 11010010 Wheat flour County Cou															
751 11010020 Flour of mixed wheat and rye 0.0 A 0.0															
Total Tota															
Total Trigon Tr				+											
Total Transfer T				+											
755 11029030 Grain sorghum flour 0.0 A 0.0 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>															
756 11029040 Buckwheat flour 0.0 A 0.0															
757 11029050 Millet flour 0.0 A 0.0															
759 11029090 Other 0.0 A 0.0 <t< td=""><td>757</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>	757														
760 11031110 Groats 0.0 A 0.0 <	758	11029060	Rice flour	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
761 11031120 Meal 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0		11029090	Other	0.0						0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	
762 11031310 Groats 0.0 A 0.0 0															
	762	11031310	Groats	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
763	11031320	Cereal	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
764	11031910	Of barley	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
765	11031920	Of grain sorghum	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
766	11031930	Of rye	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
767	11031940	Of buckwheat	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
768	11031950	Of millet	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
769	11031990	Of other cereals	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
770	11032000	- Pellets	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
771 772	11041200	Of oats Of wheat	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
773	11041910 11041920	Of rye	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
774	11041920	Of buckwheat	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
775	11041940	Of millet	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
776	11041950	Of grain sorghum	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
777	11041960	Of maize (corn)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
778	11041990	Of other cereals	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
779	11042200	Of oats	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
780	11042300	Of maize (corn)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
781	11042910	Of wheat	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
782	11042920	Of rye	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
783	11042930	Of buckwheat	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
784	11042940	Of millet	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
785	11042950	Of grain sorghum	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
786	11042990	Of other cereals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
787	11043000	- Germ of cereals, whole, rolled, flaked or ground	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
788	11051010	Flour	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
789	11051020	Meal	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
790	11051030	Powders	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
791	11052000	- Flakes, granules and pellets	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
792 793	11061011	Of peas Of chick peas	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
794	11061012 11061013	Of Crick peas Of string beans	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
795		Of haricot beans	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
796	11061014	Of lentils	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
797	11061016	Of kidney beans	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
798		Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
799		Of peas	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
800	11061022	Of chick peas	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
801	11061023	Of string beans	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
802	11061024	Of haricot beans	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
803	11061025	Of lentils	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
804	11061026	Of kidney beans	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
805	11061029	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
806	11062010	Flour of sago	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
807	11062020	Meal of sago	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
808	11062031	Manioc	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
809 810	11062032	Arrowroot	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
810	11062033 11062034	Of salep	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
812	11062034	Of jerusalem artichokes Of sweet potatoes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
813		Flour of other roots and tubers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
814	11062039	Of chestnuts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
815	11063010	Of almonds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
816	11063020	Of dates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
817	11063040	Of bananas	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
818	11063050	Of coconuts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
819	11063060	Of tamarind	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
820	11063070	Of fruit peels	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
821	11063080	Of lemon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
822	11063090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
823	11071000	- Not roasted	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
824	11072000	- Roasted	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
825	11081100	Wheat starch	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
826	11081200	Maize (corn) starch	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
827	11081300	Potato starch	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
828	11081400	Manioc (cassava) starch	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
829	11081910	Rice starch	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
830	11081920	Arrowroot starch	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
831	11081930	Sago starch	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
832	11081990	Other starches	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
833	11082000	- Inulin	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
834 835	11090000 12011000	Wheat gluten, whether or not dried seeds	5.0 0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
836	12011000	Whole grain	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
837	12019010	Broken grain	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
838	12023000	- seeds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
839	12024100	In shell	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
840	12024200	Shelled, whether or not broken	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
841	12030000	Copra.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
842	12040000	Linseed, whether or not broken.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
843	12051000	- Low erucic acid rape or colza seeds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
844	12059000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
845	12060000	Sunflower seeds, whether or not broken.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
846	12071000	- Palm nuts and kernnels	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
847 848	12072100	Seeds Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
849	12072900 12073000	- Other - Castor oil seeds	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
850	12073000	- Sesamum seeds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
851	12075000	- Mustard seeds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
852	12076000	- Safflower (Carthamus tinctorius) seeds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
853	12077000	- Melon seeds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
854	12079100	Poppy seeds	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited								
855	12079910	Poppy	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited								
856	12079920	Hemp seeds	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited								
857	12079990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
858	12081000	- Of soya beans	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
859	12089000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
860 861	12091000	- Sugar beet seed	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
862	12092100 12092200	Lucerne (alfalfa) seeds Clover (Trifolium spp.) seeds	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
863	12092200	Fescue seeds	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
864	12092400	Kentucky blue grass (Poa pratensis L.) seeds	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
865	12092500	Rye grass (Lolium multiflorum Lam., Lolium perenne L.) seeds	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
866	12092910	Lupines	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
867	12092990	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
868	12093000	- Seeds of herbaceous plants cultivated principally for their flowers	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
869	12099110	Tomato seeds	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
870	12099120	Leeks seeds	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
871	12099130	Radish seeds	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
872 873	12099140	Carrot seeds	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
								0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	
	12099150	Cucumber seeds						0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
874	12099160	Marrow seeds	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
874 875	12099160 12099170	Marrow seeds Pumpkin seeds	0.0 0.0	A A	0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
874	12099160 12099170 12099180	Marrow seeds	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0					
874 875 876	12099160 12099170 12099180 12099191	Marrow seeds Pumpkin seeds Eggplant seeds	0.0 0.0 0.0	A A A	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0
874 875 876 877	12099160 12099170 12099180 12099191 12099192	Marrow seeds Pumpkin seeds Eggplant seeds Lettuce seeds	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	A A A	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0
874 875 876 877 878	12099160 12099170 12099180 12099191 12099192	Marrow seeds Pumpkin seeds Eggplant seeds Lettuce seeds Cress seeds	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	A A A A	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
874 875 876 877 878 879 880 881	12099160 12099170 12099180 12099191 12099192 12099193 12099199 12099900	Marrow seeds Pumpkin seeds Eggplant seeds Lettuce seeds Cress seeds Pepper seeds (of the genus Capsicum or Pimenta) Other	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	A A A A A A	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
874 875 876 877 878 879 880 881	12099160 12099170 12099180 12099191 12099192 12099193 12099199 12099900 12101000	Marrow seeds Pumpkin seeds Eggplant seeds Lettuce seeds Cress seeds Other Other Other Hop cones, neither ground nor powdered nor in the form of pellets	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	A A A A A A	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
874 875 876 877 878 879 880 881 882 883	12099160 12099170 12099180 12099191 12099192 12099193 12099199 12099900 12101000 12102000	Marrow seeds Pumpkin seeds Eggplant seeds Lettuce seeds Cress seeds Pepper seeds (of the genus Capsicum or Pimenta) Other - Hop cones, neither ground nor powdered nor in the form of pellets - Hop cones, ground, powdered or in the form of pellets; lupulin	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 5.0	A A A A A A	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
874 875 876 877 878 879 880 881 882 883	12099160 12099170 12099180 12099191 12099192 12099193 12099199 12099900 12101000 12102000 12112000	Marrow seeds Pumpkin seeds Eggplant seeds Lettuce seeds Cress seeds Pepper seeds (of the genus Capsicum or Pimenta) Other Other Other Hop cones, neither ground nor powdered nor in the form of pellets Hop cones, ground, powdered or in the form of pellets; lupulin Ginseng roots	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 5.0	A A A A A A A A A	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
874 875 876 877 878 879 880 881 882 883 884	12099160 12099170 12099180 12099191 12099192 12099193 12099199 12099900 12101000 12102000 12112000 12113000	Marrow seeds Pumpkin seeds Eggplant seeds Lettuce seeds Cress seeds Pepper seeds (of the genus Capsicum or Pimenta) Other Other Hop cones, neither ground nor powdered nor in the form of pellets Hop cones, ground, powdered or in the form of pellets; lupulin Ginseng roots Coca leaf	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 5.0 5.0	A A A A A A G	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
874 875 876 877 878 879 880 881 882 883 884 885	12099160 12099170 12099180 12099191 12099192 12099193 12099199 12099199 12101000 12102000 12112000 12113000 12114000	Marrow seeds Pumpkin seeds Eggplant seeds Ettuce seeds Cress seeds Other Other Hop cones, neither ground nor powdered nor in the form of pellets Ginseng roots Coca leaf - Poppy straw	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 5.0 5.0	A A A A A A G G	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
874 875 876 877 878 879 880 881 882 883 884	12099160 12099170 12099180 12099191 12099192 12099193 12099199 12099900 12101000 12102000 12112000 12113000	Marrow seeds Pumpkin seeds Eggplant seeds Lettuce seeds Cress seeds Pepper seeds (of the genus Capsicum or Pimenta) Other Other Hop cones, neither ground nor powdered nor in the form of pellets Hop cones, ground, powdered or in the form of pellets; lupulin Ginseng roots Coca leaf	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 5.0 5.0	A A A A A A G	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
889	12119020	Black poppy	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
890	12119030	Chips and pieces of aloeswood, and other aromatic woods	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
891	12119040	Mint	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
892	12119050	Desert flower	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
893	12119060	Cannabis sativa	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
894	12119070	Arak roots for tooth cleaning (suwak)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
895	12119081	Preapared chewable Indian paan (betel) not containing tobacco	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
896	12119089	Other Indian betel leaves	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
897	12119090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
898	12122100	Fit for human consumption	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
899	12122900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
900	12129100	Sugar beet	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
901	12129200	Locust beans (carob)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
902 903	12129300 12129400	Sugar cane Chicory roots	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
904	12129400	Melon seeds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
905	12129910	Pumpkin and marrow seeds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
906	12129950	Apricot, peach or plum stones and kernels	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
907	12129990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
908	12130010	Hay	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
909	12130090	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
910	12141000	- Lucerne (alfalfa) meal and pellets	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
911	12149010	Lupine	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
912	12149020	Vetches	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
913	12149090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
914	13012000	- Gum arabic	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
915	13019010	Tragacanth	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
916	13019020	Mastic	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
917	13019030	Benzoin	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
918	13019040	Asafetida	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
919	13019050	Myrrh	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
920 921	13019060	Olibanum	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
921	13019070	Frankincense	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
923	13019080 13019091	Storax Gum resins	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
923	13019091	Oleoresins	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
925	13019092	Balsams	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
926	13019099	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
927	13021100	Opium	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
928	13021200	Of liquorice	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
929	13021300	Of hops	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
930	13021400	Of ephedra	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
931	13021910	Hashish	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
932	13021920	Ginseng extract	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
933	13021930	Tahinah (sesame sap)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
934	13021940	Aloes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
935	13021950	Myrrh	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
936	13021960	Mannite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
937	13021970	Other medical extracts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
938	13021990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
939	13022000	- Pectic substances, pectinates and pectates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
940	13023100	Agar-agar	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
941	13023200	Mucilages and thickeners, whether or not modified, derived from locust beans, locust bean seeds or guar seeds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
942	13023900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
943	14011000	- Bamboos	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
944	14012000	- Rattans	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
945	14019010	Osier	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
946	14019020	Reeds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
947	14019090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
948	14042000	- Cotton linters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
949	14049010	Hard seeds, pips, hulls and nuts for carving, of a kind used in manufacture of buttons, beads, rosaries etc.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
950	14049020	Henna	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
951	14049090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
952	15011000	- Lard	Special goods	Н	Special goods									
953	15012000	- Other pig fat	Special goods	H	Special goods									
954	15019000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
955	15021000	- Tallow	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
956	15029000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
957	15030011	Of pig	Special goods	H	Special goods									
958 959	15030019	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
960	15030021	Of pig	Special goods 5.0	<u>H</u>	Special goods 0.0	Special goods	Special goods 0.0	Special goods	Special goods 0.0	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
961	15030029 15030091	Other Of pig	0.0	A H	Special goods	0.0	4.4	0.0 Special goods	Special goods	0.0 Special goods	0.0 Special goods	0.0 Special goods	0.0 Special goods	0.0
962	15030091	Other	Special goods 5.0	C.	4.0	Special goods 3.0	Special goods 2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	Special goods 0.0
963	15041000	- Fish-liver oils and their fractions	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
964	15042000	- Fats and oils and their fractions, of fish, other than liver oils	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
965	15042000	- Fats and oils and their fractions, of marine mammals	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	15050000	Wool grease and fatty substances derived therefrom (including lanolin).	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
966														
967	15060000	Other animal fats and oils and their fractions, whether or not refined, but not chemically modified.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
968	15071000	- Crude oil, whether or not degummed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
969	15079000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
970	15081000	- Crude oil	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
971	15089000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
972	15091000	- Virgin	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
973	15099000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
974	15100000	Other oils and their fractions, obtained solely from olives, whether or not refined, but not chemically modified, including blends of these oils or fractions with oils or fractions of heading 15.09.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
975	15111000	- Crude oil	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
976	15119000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
977	15121100	Crude oil	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
978	15121900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
979	15122100	Crude oil, whether or not gossypol has been removed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
980	15122900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
981	15131100	Crude oil	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
982	15131900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
983	15132100	Crude oil	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
984	15132900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
985	15141100	Crude oil	5.0	<u>C</u>	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
986 987	15141900	Other	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0 4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
987	15149100 15149900	Crude oil Other	5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
988	15149900	Crude oil	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
990	15151100	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
991	15151900	Crude oil	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
992	15152100	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
993	15153000	- Castor oil and its fractions	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
994	15155000	- Sesame oil and its fractions	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
995	15159000	- Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
996	15161000	- Animal fats and oils and their fractions	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
997	15162000	- Vegetable fats and oils and their fractions	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
998	15171010	Of animals origin	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
999	15171020	Of vegetable origin	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1000	15171090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1001	15179010	Liquid margarine	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1002	15179090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1003	15180011	Of pig	Special goods	H	Special goods									
1004	15180019	Other	5.0	<u>C</u>	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1005	15180020	Of vegetable origin	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1006	15180090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1007	15200010	Crude glycerol	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1008	15200020	Glycerol waters and glycerol lyes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1009	15211000	- Vegetable waxes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1010	15219010	Spermaceti, crude, pressed or refined, or coloured	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1011	15219020	Beeswax, whether or not coloured	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1012	15219040	Other insect waxes, whether or not coloured	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1013	15220010	Degras (fish oil treated with nitric acid)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1014	15220020	Residues resulting from the treatment of fatty substances or animal or vegetable	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1015	16010010	Of swine or animal blood	Special goods	Н	Special goods									
1016	16010020	Of bovine animals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1017	16010030	Of poultry	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1018	16010090	other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1019	16021010	Food suitable for infants or young children	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1020	16021090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1021	16022000	- Of liver of any animal	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1022	16023100	Of turkeys	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1023 1024	16023200	Of fowls of the species Gallus domesticus Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1024	16023900	Hams and cuts thereof		H										
1025	16024100 16024200	Shoulders and cuts thereof	Special goods Special goods	<u>н</u> Н	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods
1027	16024200	- Other, including mixtures	Special goods	<u>п</u>	Special goods									
1028	16025010	Pastrami (spiced, dried and prepared meat)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1029	16025090	Other (canned or the like)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1023	16029010	Food preparation containing more than 20% by weight of meat (ready-	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1030	10023010	made meals)	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1031	16029021	Tongues	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1032	16029029	Other (except livers)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1033	16029030	Preparations of animal blood	Special goods	H	Special goods									
1034	16029090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1035	16030010	Meat extracts and meat juices	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1036	16030020	Extracts and juices of fish, crustaceans molluscs or other aquatic invertebrates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1037	16041100	Salmon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1038	16041200	Herrings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1039	16041300	Sardines, sardinella and brisling or sprats	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1040	16041400	Tunas, skipjack and bonito (Sarda spp.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1041	16041500	Mackerel	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1042	16041600	Anchovies	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1043	16041700	Eels	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1044	16041800	Shark fins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1045	16041900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1046	16042000	- Other prepared or preserved fish	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1047	16043100	Caviar	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1048	16043200	caviar substitutes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1049	16051000	- Crab	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1050	16052100	Not in airtight container	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1051	16052900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1052 1053	16053000 16054000	- Lobster - Other crustageans	5.0 5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1053		- Other crustaceans Oysters	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1055	16055100			A					0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	
1056	16055200 16055300	Scallops, including queen scallops Mussels	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1056	16055300	Cuttle fish and squid	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1057	16055500	Octopus	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1058	16055600	Clams, cockles and arkshells	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1060	16055700	Clams, cockies and arksnells Abalone	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1060	16055700	Abaione Snails, other than sea snails	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1061	16055800	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1063	16055900	Sea cucumbers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1064	16056200	Sea urchins	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1065	16056300	Jellyfish	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1066	16056900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
			- 10					0			0		2.0	2.3

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1067	17011210	For industrial refining	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1068	17011290	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1069	17011310	For industrial refining	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1070	17011390	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1071	17011410	For industrial refining	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1072	17011490	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1073	17019100	Containing added flavouring or colouring matter	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1074	17019911	Fine crystals	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1075	17019912	Cubes or moulds	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1076	17019913	Powder	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1077	17019920	Rock candy (Sugar candy), neither colored nor perfumed	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1078	17019930	Chemically pure sucrose	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1079	17019990	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1080	17021100	Containing by weight 99 % or more lactose, expressed as anhydrous	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1080	17021900	lactose, calculated on the dry matter Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1081	17021900	- Maple sugar and maple syrup	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1002	17023000	- Glucose and glucose syrup, not containing fructose or containing in the	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1083	17023000	dry state less than 20% by weight of fructose	3.0	^,	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	17024000	- Glucose and glucose syrup, containing in the dry state at least 20% but	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1084		less than 50% by weight of fructose. excluding invert sugar								5.5				*.*
1085	17025000	- Chemically pure fructose	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	17026000	- Other fructose and fructose syrup, containing in the dry state more	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1086		than 50 % by weight of fructose, excluding invert sugar												
1087	17029010	Maltose, whether or nor chemically pure	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1088	17029020	Sucrose, chemically impure	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1089	17029030	Invert sugar, whether or not chemically pure	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1090	17029040	Fructose , chemically impure	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1091	17029050	Other sugar liguids, whether or not condensed, neither flavored nor colored	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1092	17029060	Caramel	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1093	17029070	Artificial honey	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1094	17029090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1095	17031000	- Cane molasses	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1096	17039000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1097	17041000	- Chewing gum, whether or not sugar-coated	5.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1098	17049010	Candies, drops and bonbons	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1099 1100	17049020	Toffee (caramels), turkish delight, nougat	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1100	17049030 17049040	Almond candy, pistachio candy and the like	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1101	17049040	Fruit jellies, fruit pastes and liquorice sugar , put up as confectionery	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1102	17049050	Cough drops	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1103	17049060	Halawa tahiniah	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1104	17049070	Candies powder containing fruit flavor	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1105	17049080	White Chocolate containing alcohol	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1106	17049090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1107	18010000	Cocoa beans, whole or broken, raw or roasted.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1108	18020000	Cocoa shells, husks, skins and other cocoa waste.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1109	18031000	- Not defatted	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1110	18032000	- Wholly or partly defatted	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1111	18040000	Cocoa butter, fat and oil.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1112	18050000	Cocoa powder, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1113	18061011	Cocoa powder containing added sugar or other sweetening matter, containing added peptone or milk used in the preparation of beverages	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1114	18061019	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1115	18061091	Other cocoa powder containing added sugar or other sweetening matter used in the preparation of beverages	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1116	18061099	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1117	18062010	Powders for making ice-cream containing cocoa	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1118		Confectionery products containing cocoa	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
					•			•				•		

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
	18062031	Cocoa powder containing added sugar or other sweetening matter, containing added peptone or milk used in the preparation of beverages	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1119		containing added peptone of mink used in the preparation of beverages												
1120	18062039	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1121	18062090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1122 1123	18063110 18063190	Containing alcohol Other	Special goods 5.0	H A	Special goods 0.0	Special goods 0.0	Special goods 0.0	Special goods 0.0	Special goods 0.0	Special goods 0.0	Special goods 0.0	Special goods 0.0	Special goods 0.0	Special goods 0.0
1123	18063190	Containing alcohol	Special goods	<u> н</u>	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1125	18063290	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1126	18069010	Powders for making ice-cream containing cocoa	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1127	18069020	Confectionery products containing cocoa	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1128	18069031	Cocoa powder containing added sugar or other sweetening matter, containing added peptone or milk used in the preparation of beverages	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1129	18069039	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1130	18069091	Other products containing added sugar or other sweetening matter used in the preparation of beverages	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1131	18069099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1132	19011010	Infants and young children food based on milk or malted milk prepared as substitutes of mother milk, not containing cocoa	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	19011020	Infants and young children food based on milk or malted milk prepared as substitutes of mother milk, containing less than 5% by	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1133 1134	10011000	weight of cocoa												
1134	19011090 19012010	Other Cereal flour mixes with fruit flour containing added cocoa powder	0.0 5.0	A 	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1135	19012010	·	5.0	Α Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1136	19012020	Ready-mixed doughs consisting essentially of cereal flour with sugar , fat, eggs or fruit	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1137	19012090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1138	19019011	Racahout, not containing added sugar or other sweetening mater, for beverages industry.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1139	19019012	Racahout, containing added sugar or other sweetening mater, for beverages industry.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1140	19019019	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1141	19019021	Malted milk, not containing sugar or other sweetening matter, for beverages industry.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1142	19019022	Malted milk, containing sugar or other sweetening matter, for beverages industry.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1143	19019029	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1144	19019030	Powder for making ice cream	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1145	19019091	Other, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter, for beverages industry.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1146	19019092	Other, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter, for beverages industry.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1147	19019099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1148	19021110	Macaroni, vermicelli and the like such as spaghetti and cannelloni, in shape of shells, stars, letters and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1149	19021120	Pastas, frozen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1150	19021130	Chips of potato flour, macroni-shaped, not ready	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1151	19021190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1152	19021910	Macaroni , vermicelli and the like such as spaghetti or cannelloni in shape of shells, stars , letters and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1153	19021920	Pastas, frozen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1154 1155	19021930 19021990	Chips of potato flour, macroni-shaped, not ready Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1156	19021990	Stuffed with meat	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1157	19022010	Stuffed with fish, custaceans and molluscs	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1158	19022090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1159	19023000	- Other pasta	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1160	19024000	- Couscous	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1161	19030000	Tapioca and substitutes therefor prepared from starch, in the form of flakes, grains, pearls, siftings or in similar forms.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1162	19041010	Containing cocoa	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1163	19041091	Corn flakes and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1164	19041099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1165	19042011	Containing cocoa	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1166	19042019	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1167	19042021	containing cocoa	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1168	19042029	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1169 1170	19043010 19043090	containing cocoa Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1171	19043090	ontaining cocoa	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1172	19049090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1173	19051000	- Crispbread	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1174	19052000	- Gingerbread and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1175	19053100	Sweet biscuits	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1176	19053200	Waffles and wafers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1177	19054010	Rusks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1178	19054090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1179	19059010	Ordinary bread of any kind	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1180	19059020	Gluten bread for diabetics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1181 1182	19059030 19059040	Pastry, including pizzas	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1183	19059040	Eastern sweetmeats (kunafah, baklawah and the like) Cake (gateau) and the like	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1184	19059060	Empty cachets of a kind suitable for pharmaceutical use	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1185	19059070	sealing wafers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	19059080	Crispy savoury food products (for example, pop corn, chips & the like),	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1186		ready for direct consumption												
1187	19059091	Unleavened bread	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1188	19059092	Pretzels bread	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1189	19059093	Ordinary biscuits, whether or not salted	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1190	19059099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1191	20011000	- Cucumbers and gherkins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1192	20019011	Mushrooms and truffles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1193 1194	20019012 20019013	Olives and capers	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1195	20019013	Green pepper Pickles (assorted)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1196	20019015	Tomatoes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1197	20019019	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1198	20019020	Fruits and nuts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1199	20021000	- Tomatoes, whole or in pieces	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1200	20029010	Tomato paste	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1201	20029090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1202	20031000	- Mushrooms of the genus Agaricus	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1203	20039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1204	20041000	- Potatoes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1205 1206	20049010	Carrots	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1206	20049020 20049030	Peas Haricot beans	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1207	20049030	Kidney beans	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1209	20049050	Asparagus	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1210	20049060	Spinach	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1211	20049070	Okra	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1212	20049080	Mixed vegetables	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1213	20049090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1214	20051010	Used as infants and young children	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1215	20051020	For dietic purposes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1216		Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1217 1218	20052000	- Potatoes Poas (Picum sativum)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1218	20054000 20055100	- Peas (Pisum sativum) Beans, shelled	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1219	20055100	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1221	20056000	- Asparagus	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1222	20057000	- Olives	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1223	20057000	- Sweet corn (Zea mays var. saccharata)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	20059100	Bamboo shoots	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
														Annov 2D 24

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1225	20059911	Foul medamas (Cooked beans)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1226	20059912	Cooked chick peas with tahinah (sesame oil)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1227	20059913	Vegetables and legumes with sauce	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1228	20059919	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1229	20059991	Okra	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1230	20059992	Horse beans	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1231	20059993	Spinach	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1232	20059994	Artichokes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1233	20059995	Mixed vegetables	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1234	20059996	Sauerkraut	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1235	20059997	Grape leaves	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1236	20059999	Other vegetables and plants	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	20060000	Vegetables, fruit, nuts, fruit-peel and other parts of plants, preserved by	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1237		sugar (drained, glace or crystallised).												
1238	20071010	As food for infants and young children	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1239	20071020	For dietic purposes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1240	20071090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1241	20079110	Marmalades	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1242	20079190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1243	20079911	Peach	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1244	20079912	Apricot	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1245	20079913	Apple	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1246	20079914	Watermelon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1247	20079915	Cherry	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1248	20079916	Strawberry	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1249	20079917	Raspberry	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1250	20079919	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1251	20079920	Apricot sheets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1252	20079930	Turkish delights	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1253	20079990	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1254	20081110	Roasted ground nuts, whether or not salted	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1255	20081120	Peanut butter	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1256	20081911	Almonds	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1257	20081912	Pistachios	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1258	20081913	Hazel nuts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1259	20081919	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1260	20081920	Mixed	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1261	20081990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1262	20082010	Containing added alcohol	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1263	20082090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1264	20083010	Containing added alcohol	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods		Special goods				Special goods
1265	20083090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1266	20084010	Containing added alcohol	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1267	20084090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1268	20085010	Containing added alcohol	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1269	20085090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1270	20086010	Containing added alcohol	Special goods	H	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1271	20086090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1272	20087010	Containing added alcohol	Special goods	<u>H</u>	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1273	20087090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1274	20088010	Containing added alcohol	Special goods	<u>H</u>	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods		Special goods
1275	20088090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1276	20089100	Palm hearts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4277	20089310	Containing added spirit	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1277	22222	Other							0 -					
1278	20089390	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1270	20089710	Containing added spirit	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1279	20000722	Other	F 0		4.5	2.2	2.2	4.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1280	20089790	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1201	20089910	Containing added spirit	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1281 1282	20000000	Other	F.0	۲	10	2.0	2.0	10	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1282	20089990	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1283	20091110	Frozen orange juice, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1284	20091120	Frozen orange juice, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1285	20091210	Orange juice not frozen, of Brix value not exceeding 20, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1286	20091220	Orange juice not frozen, of Brix value not exceeding 20, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1287	20091910	Other orange juice, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1288	20091920	Other orange juice, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1289	20092110	Grapefruit (including pomelo) juice, of Brix value not exceeding 20, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1290	20092120	Grapefruit (including pomelo) juice, of Brix value not exceeding 20, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1291	20092910	Other grapefruit (including pomelo) juice, of Brix value exceeding 20, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1292	20092920	Other grapefruit (including pomelo) juice, of Brix value exceeding 20, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1293	20093111	Lemon juice, of Brix value not exceeding 20, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1294	20093112	Lemon juice, of Brix value not exceeding 20, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1295	20093191	Other Juice of any other citrus fruit, of Brix value not exceeding 20, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1296	20093192	Other Juice of any other citrus fruit, of Brix value not exceeding 20, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1297	20093910	Other Juice of any other citrus fruit, of Brix value exceeding 20, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1298	20093920	Other Juice of any other citrus fruit, of Brix value exceeding 20, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1299	20094110	Pineapple juice, of Brix value not exceeding 20, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1300	20094120	Pineapple juice, of Brix value not exceeding 20, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1301	20094910	Other pineapple juice, of Brix value exceeding 20, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1302	20094920	Other pineapple juice, of Brix value exceeding 20, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1303	20095010	Tomato juice, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1304	20095020	Tomato juice, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1305	20096100	Of a Brix value not exceeding 30	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1306	20096110	Grape juice (including grape must), of Brix value not exceeding 20, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1307	20096120	Grape juice (including grape must), of Brix value not exceeding 20, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1308	20096910	Other grape juice (including grape must), of Brix value exceeding 20, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1309	20096920	Other grape juice (including grape must), of Brix value exceeding 20, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1310	20097110	Apple juice, of Brix value not exceeding 20, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1311	20097120	Apple juice, of Brix value not exceeding 20, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1312	20097910	Other apple juice, of Brix value exceeding 20, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1313	20097920	Other apple juice, of Brix value exceeding 20, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1314	20098110	Cranberry juice, not containing added sugar or Other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1315	20098120	Cranberry juice, containing added sugar or Other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1316	20098911	Date molasses, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1317	20098912	Date molasses, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1318	20098922	Mango juice, not concentrated, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1319	20098923	Mango juice, not concentrated, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1320	20098924	Mango juice, concentrated, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1321	20098925	Mango juice, concentrated, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1322	20098932	Guava juice, not concentrated, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1323	20098933	Guava juice, not concentrated, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1324	20098934	Guava juice, concentrated, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	A C	4.0	0.0	2.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1325	20098935	Guava juice, concentrated, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter Carrots juice, not concentrated, not containing added sugar or other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1326	20098942	sweetening matter	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1327	20098944	sweetening matter	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1328	20098945	sweetening matter Carrots juice, concentrated, containing added sugar or other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1329	20098991	sweetening matter Other juice of any other fruit or vegetable, not containing added	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1330	20098992	sugar or other sweetening matter: Other juice of any other fruit or vegetable, containing added sugar or	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1331	20099020	other sweetening matter Mixtures of juices, not concentrated, not containing added sugar or	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1332	20099030	other sweetening matter Mixtures of juices, not concentrated, containing added sugar or other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1333	20099040	sweetening matter Mixtures of juices, concentrated, not containing added sugar or other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1334	20099050	sweetening matter Mixtures of juices, concentrated, containing added sugar or other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1335 1336	21011100	sweetening matter Extracts, essences and concentrates	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1337	21011211	Instant preparations containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1338	21011219	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1339	21011220	Coffee paste	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1340	21011290	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1341 1342	21012010 21012090	Tea-based preparations Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1342	21012090 21013010	Other Roasted chicory and other roasted coffee substitutes	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1344	21013010	Robisted critically and other rodited correct substitutes Chicory extracts or other coffee substitutes, and extracts, essences and cocentrates thereof	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1345	21021000	- Active yeasts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1346	21022010	Inactive yeasts for human cosumption	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1347	21022020	Inactive yeasts and other single-cell micro-organisms, dead, used as food for animals	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1348	21022090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1349	21023010	Baking powder	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1350	21023020	Yeast alsace	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1351	21023090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1352	21031000	- Soya sauce	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1353	21032000	- Tomato ketchup and other tomato sauces	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1354	21033010	Mustard flour	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1355	21033020	Prepared mustard	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1356	21039010	Mayonnaise	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1357	21039020	Chili sauce	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1358	21039030	Celery salt	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1359	21039090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1360	21041000	- Soups and broths and preparations therefor	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1361	21042000	- Homogenised composite food preparations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1362	21050000	Ice cream and other edible ice, whether or not containing cocoa.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1363	21061000	- Protein concentrates and textured protein substances	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1364	21069010	Powder for making table cream	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1365	21069020	Powder for making table jelly	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1366	21069030	Powder for making ice cream	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	21069050	Preparations based on butter or other fats or oils derived from milk	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1367		used, for example, for baker's wares												
	21069060	Pastes based on sugar, containing added fat, milk or nuts, not suitable	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1		for direct consumption as confectionery, but used as fillings, .etc, (for												
1368		chocolates, fancy biscuits, pies, cakesetc.)												
40.00	21069070	Sugars, gum tablets and the like, containing synthetic sweetening	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1369	2425222	matter (e.g., sorbitol) for diabetics.						2.2						
1370	21069080	Saccharin, in liquid or tablet forms, for sweetening	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1371	21069091	Edible tablets with a basis of natural or artificial perfumes (e.g.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
13/1	2425222	vanillin)												
1372	21069092	Preparations for making lemonades or other beverages containing	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
13/2	24000002	added sugar orother sweetening matter.	F 0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1373	21069093	Preparations often referred to as food supplements, based on	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1374	21069094	extracts from plants, fruit concentrates, honey or fructose Natural honey rich with bees queen food (royal jelly)	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1374	21069094		5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1375	21009093	Proteins hydrolysates consisting mainly of a mixture of amino-acids and sodium chloride used for food preparations	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1373	21069096	Muscle growing preparations, containing added sugar or other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1376	21009090	sweetening matter.	5.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1377	21069097	Gum containing nicotine	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1077	21069098	Preparations for making lemonades or other beverages not containing	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1378	21003038	added sugar or other sweetening matter.	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1379	21069099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1380	22011010	Natural mineral waters	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1381	22011020	Artificial mineral waters	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1382	22011030	Aerated waters	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1383	22019010	Ordinary natural waters	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1384	22019090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	22021012	Mineral water flavoured, not containing added sugar or Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1385		sweetening matter.												
	22021013	Mineral water for athletes, containing added sugar or other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1386		sweetening matter, whether or not flavoured .												
	22021014	Beverages of tea and coffee, containing added sugar or other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1387		sweetening matter, whether or not flavored.												
	22021018	Other mineral water, containing added sugar or other sweetening	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1388		matter, whether or not flavoured.												
1389	22021021	Lemonade (e.g. Seven Up)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1390	22021022	Orange drink (e.g. miranda)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1391	22021023	Cola (e.g. Pepsi Cola)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1392	22021024	Energy drinks.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1393	22021025	Aerated waters (soda)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1394	22021029	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	22021092	Other water, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1395														
1396	22021099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1397	22029100	Non-alcoholic beer	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1398	22029913	Other beverages with milk or milk substitutes content less than 75% containing added sugar or other sweetening matter	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1399	22029919	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1000	22029923	Other cocoa-based beverages, non-aerated, containing added sugar	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1400		or other sweetened matter	3.0				5.5							
1401	22029929	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	22029930	Other flavoured beverages, non-aerated, containing added sugar or	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1402		other sweetened matter												
1403	22029993	Other, containing added sugar or other sweetening matter	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1404	22029999	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1405	22030000	Beer made from malt.	Special goods	<u>H</u>	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1406 1407	22041000 22042100	- Sparkling wine	Special goods	H H	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1407	22042100	In containers holding 2 L or less In containers holding more than 2 l but not more than 10 l".	Special goods	H H	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods
1408	22042200	Other	Special goods	<u>п</u>		Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods			
1410	22042900	- Other grape must	Special goods Special goods	<u>п</u>	Special goods Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods	Special goods Special goods
1411	22043000	- In containers holding 2 L or less	Special goods	H	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1412	22059000	- Other	Special goods	Н.	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
	22060000	Other fermented beverages (for example, cider, perry, mead , sake);	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
		mixtures of fermented beverages and mixtures of fermented beverages	.,		.,	.,	.,	.,	.,	.,	.,	.,	.,	.,
		and non-alcoholic beverages, not elsewhere specified or included.												
1413		,												
1414	22071010	For medical uses	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1415	22071090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1416	22072011	For medical uses	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1417	22072019	Other (Undenatured Ethyl)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1418	22072090	Other	Special goods	H	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1419 1420	22082000	- Spirits obtained by distilling grape wine or grape marc	Special goods	<u>H</u>	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1420	22083000 22084000	- Whiskies - Rum and other spirits obtained by distilling fermented sugar-cane	Special goods	<u>H</u>	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1421	22084000		Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1422	22085000	products - Gin and Geneva	Special goods	н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1423	22086000	- Vodka	Special goods	Н.	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1424	22087000	- Liqueurs and cordials	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1425	22089011	For medical uses	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1426	22089019	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1427	22089090	Other	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
1428	22090010	Vinegar	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1429	22090020	Vinegar substitutes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1430	23011000	- Flours, meals and pellets, of meat or meat offal; greaves	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1431	23012000	- Flours, meals and pellets, of fish or of crustaceans, molluses or other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1432	23021000	aguatic invertebrates - Of maize (corn)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1433	23023000	- Of wheat	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1434	23024000	- Of other cereals	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1435	23025000	- Of leguminous plants	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1436	23031000	- Residues of starch manufacture and similar residues	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1437	23032000	- Beet-pulp, bagasse and other waste of sugar manufacture	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1438	23033000	- Brewing or distilling dregs and waste	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	23040000	Oil-cake and other solid residues, whether or not ground or in the form of	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1439		pellets, resulting from the extraction of soyabean oil.												
1440	23050000	Oil-cake and other solid residues, whether or not ground or in the form of	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1440 1441	22004000	pellets, resulting from the extraction of ground-nut oil.	F 0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1441	23061000 23062000	- Of cotton seeds - Of linseed	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1447		I- OI IIIISEEU		<u>А</u> А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
			E 0				U.U	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0
1443	23063000	- Of sunflower seeds	5.0					0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0
1443 1444	23063000 23064100	- Of sunflower seeds Of low erucic acid rape or colza seeds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1443 1444 1445	23063000 23064100 23064900	- Of sunflower seeds Of low erucic acid rape or colza seeds Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0
1443 1444	23063000 23064100 23064900 23065000	- Of sunflower seeds Of low erucic acid rape or colza seeds Other - Of coconut or copra	5.0 5.0 5.0	A A A	0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0
1443 1444 1445 1446	23063000 23064100 23064900	- Of sunflower seeds Of low erucic acid rape or colza seeds Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0
1443 1444 1445 1446 1447	23063000 23064100 23064900 23065000 23066000	- Of sunflower seeds - Of low erucic acid rape or colza seeds - Other - Of coconut or copra - Of palm nuts or kernels	5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	A A A	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0
1443 1444 1445 1446 1447 1448	23063000 23064100 23064900 23065000 23066000 23069000	- Of sunflower seeds - Of low erucic acid rape or colza seeds - Other - Of coconut or copra - Of palm nuts or kernels - Other	5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	A A A A	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
140.	23080000	Vegetable materials and vegetable waste, vegetable residues and by- products, whether or not in the form of pellets, of a kind used in animal	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1451		feeding, not elsewhere specified or included.												
1452	23091000	- Dog or cat food, put up for retail sale	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1453	23099010	Fish and ornamental bird food	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1454 1455	23099020	Poultry food Salt stones containing food stuffs	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1455	23099031 23099039	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1457	23099039	Milk substitute for feeding young animals	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1458	23099050	Concentarted preparations for the forage industry	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1459	23099090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1460	24011000	- Tobacco, not stemmed/stripped	100.0	G	Prohibited									
1461	24012000	- Tobacco, parly or wholly stemmed/stripped	100.0	G	Prohibited									
1462	24013010	Suitable for use as tobacco	100.0	G	Prohibited									
1463	24013090	Other	100.0	G	Prohibited									
1464 1465	24021000 24022000	- Cigars, cheroots and cigarillos, containing tobacco	100.0 100.0	G G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
1403	24022000	- Cigarettes containing tobacco Cigars of tobacco substitutes (not containing tobacco or nicotine)	100.0	G	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited
1466	24029020	Cigarettes of tobacco substitutes (not containing tobacco or nicotine	100.0		Prohibited									
1467)												
1468	24031100	Water pipe tobacco specified in Subheading Note 1 to this Chapter	100.0	G	Prohibited									
1469	24031910	Chopped or pressed tobacco for cigarettes)	100.0	G	Prohibited									
1470 1471	24031920	Chopped or pressed tobacco for pipes	100.0	G	Prohibited									
1471	24031930 24031990	Chopped or pressed tobacco put up for retail sale Other	100.0 100.0	G G	Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited
1472	24031990	" Homogenised " or " reconstituted " tobacco	100.0	G	Prohibited Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited Prohibited
1474	24039100	Pressed or liquored tobacco for making snuff	100.0	G	Prohibited									
1475	24039921	Chewable and sniffing preparation(Sahmmah, Suwaikah) containing tobacco	Prohibited	G	Prohibited									
1476	24039922	Preapared chewable Indian paan (betel) containing tobacco	Prohibited	G	Prohibited									
1477	24039929	Other	100.0	G	Prohibited									
1478	24039930	Snuff	100.0	G	Prohibited									
1479	24039940	Jirak	100.0	G	Prohibited									
1480	24039950	Tobacco extracts and essences	100.0	G	Prohibited									
1481 1482	24039960 24039990	- Elecrtically-heated Tobacoo Product Other	5.0 100.0	A G	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0 Prohibited	0.0	0.0
1483	25010010	Salt (table salt)	5.0	A A	Prohibited 0.0	Prohibited 0.0	Prohibited 0.0	Prohibited 0.0	Prohibited 0.0	Prohibited 0.0	Prohibited 0.0	0.0	Prohibited 0.0	Prohibited 0.0
1484	25010010	Denatured salt unfit for human consumption	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1485	25010030	Pure sodium chloride	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1486	25010040	Salt solutions	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1487	25010090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1488	25020000	Unroasted iron pyrites.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1489	25030000	Sulphur of all kinds, other than sublimed sulphur, precipitated sulphur and colloidal sulphur.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1490	25041000	- In powder or in flakes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1491	25049000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1492 1493	25051000	- Silica sands and quartz sands - Other	5.0 5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1493	25059000 25061010	Raw,In the form of unsawn agglomerates	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1494	25061010	Raw, in the form of unsawn agglomerates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1496	25062000	- Quartzite	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1497	25070010	Kaolin	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1498	25070090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1499	25081000	- Bentonite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1500	25083000	- Fire-clay	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1501	25084000	- Other clays	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1502	25085000	- Andalusite, kyanite and sillimanite	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1503 1504	25086000	- Mullite - Chamotte or dinas earths	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1504	25087000 25090010		5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1505	25090010	Ground chalk for construction Other	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1500	23030030	Other	5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1507	25101000	- Unground	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1508	25102000	- Ground	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1509	25111000	- Natural barium sulphate (barytes)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1510	25112000	- Natural barium carbonate (witherite)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	25120000	Siliceous fossil meals (for example, kieselguhr, tripolite and diatomite)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		and similar siliceous earths, whether or not calcined, of an apparent												
1511		specific gravity of 1 or less.												
1512	25131000	- Pumice stone	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1513	25132010	Emery	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1514	25132020	Natural corundum	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1515	25132030	Natural carnelian	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1516 1517	25132040	Tripoli earth	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1517	25132090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	25140010	unworked, in the form of sawn blocks Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1519 1520	25140090		5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1320	25151100	Unworked, or roughly trimmed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1521	25151200	Merely cut, by sawing or otherwise, into blocks or slabs of a rectangular	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1522	25152010	(including square) shapeUnworked, or roughly trimmed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1322	25152010	Merely cut, by sawing or otherwise, into blocks or slabs of a	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1523	23132020	rectangular (including square) shape	3.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1524	25161100	Crude or roughly trimmed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
132.	25161200	Merely cut, by sawing or otherwise, into blocks or slabs of a rectangular	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1525	23101200	(including square) shape	5.0	,,	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1526	25162000	- Sandstone	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1527	25169010	Unworked or roughly trimmed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	25169020	Merely cut, by sawing or otherwise, into blocks or slabs of a	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1528	23103020	rectangular (including square) shape	5.0	, ,	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	25171000	- Pebbles, gravel, broken or crushed stone, of a kind commonly used for	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		concrete aggregates, for road metalling or for railway or other ballast,												
1529		shingle and flint, whether or not heat-treated												1
	25172000	- Macadam of slag, dross or similar industrial waste, whether or not	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1530		incorporating the materials cited in subheading 25 17 10 00												
1531	25173000	- Tarred macadam	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1532	25174100	Of marble	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1533	25174900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1534	25181010	Unworked, whether or not roughly trimmed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	25181020	Merely cut, by sawing or otherwise, into blocks or slabs of a	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1535		rectangular (including square) shape												
1536	25182010	Unworked, whether or not roughly trimmed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	25182020	Merely cut, by sawing or otherwise, into blocks or slabs of a	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1537		rectangular (including square) shape												
1538	25183000	- Dolomite ramming mix	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1539	25191000	- Natural magnesium carbonate (magnesite)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1540	25199010	Magnesium oxide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1541	25199090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1542	25201010	Gypsum	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1543	25201020	Anhydrite	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1544	25202010	Plasters for dentistry	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1545	25202090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1540	25210000	Limestone flux; limestone and other calcareous stone, of a kind used for	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1546	25224000	the manufacture of lime or cement.	F 0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0
1547 1548	25221000	- Quicklime	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1548	25222000	- Slaked lime	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1549	25223000	- Hydraulic lime	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	25231000	- Cement clinkers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1551 1552	25232100 25232910	White cement, whether or not artificially coloured	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1552		Ordinary cement		A					0.0		0.0			0.0
1554	25232920 25232990	Salt resistant cement Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1554		Other - Aluminous cement	5.0	A	0.0		0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	
1556	25233000 25239000	- Aluminous cement - Other hydraulic cements	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1557	25239000	- Crocidolite	5.0 Prohibited	G	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited
100/	23241000	- Crocidonic	Prombited	G	Prombited									

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1558	25249010	Actinolite	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
1559	25249020	Anthophyllite	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
1560	25249030	Amosite	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
1561	25249040	Trimolite	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
1562	25249090	Other	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
1563	25251000	- Crude mica and mica rifted into sheets or splittings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1564	25252000	- Mica powder	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1565	25253000	- Mica waste	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1566	25261010	Steatite	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1567	25261020	Talc	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1568 1569	25262010	Steatite	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1569	25262020 25280000	Talc Natural borates and concentrates thereof (whether or not calcined), but	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1570	23280000	not including borates separated from natural brine; natural boric acid containing not more than 85% of H3BO3 calculated on the dry weight.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1571	25291000	- Feldspar	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1572	25292100	Containing by weight 97 % or less of calcium fluoride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1573	25292200	Containing by weight more than 97 % of calcium fluoride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1574	25293000	- Leucite; nepheline and nepheline syenite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1575	25301000	- Vermiculite, perlite and chlorites, unexpanded	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1576	25302000	- Kieserite, epsomite (natural magnesium sulphates)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1577	25309011	Yellow arsenic sulphide (rat poison)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1578	25309019	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1579	25309020	Meerschaum (whether or not in polished pieces); amber,agglomerated meerschaum and amber,in plastes,rods,sticks or similar forms. not worked after moulding:	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1580	25309030	Broken ceramic	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1581	25309040	Earth colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1582	25309050	Meteorite stones	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1583	25309090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1584	26011100	Non-agglomerated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1585	26011200	Agglomerated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1586	26012000	- Roasted iron pyrites	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1587	26020000	Manganese ores and concentrates, including ferruginous manganese ores and concentrates with a manganese content of 20 % or more, calculated on the dry weight.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1588	26030000	Copper ores and concentrates.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1589	26040000	Nickel ores and concentrates.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1590	26050000	Cobalt ores and concentrates.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1591	26060000	Aluminium ores and concentrates.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1592	26070000	Lead ores and concentrates.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1593 1594	26080000	Zinc ores and concentrates.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1594	26090000 26100000	Tin ores and concentrates. Chromium ores and concentrates.	5.0	<u>А</u> А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1596	26110000	Tungsten ores and concentrates.	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1597	26121000	- Uranium ores and concentrates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1598	26122000	- Thorium ores and concentrates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1599	26131000	- Roasted	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1600	26139000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1601	26140000	Titanium ores and concentrates.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1602	26151000	- Zirconium ores and concentrates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1603	26159000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1604	26161000	- Silver ores and concentrates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1605	26169000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1606	26171000	- Antimony ores and concentrates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1607	26179000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1608	26180000	Granulated slag (slag sand) from the manufacture of iron or steel.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1609	26190000	Slag, dross (other than granulated slag), scalings and other waste from the manufacture of iron or steel.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1610	26201100	Hard zinc spelter	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1611	26201900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1612	26202100	Leaded gasoline sludges and leaded anti-knock compound sludges	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1613	26202900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1614	26203000	- Containing mainly copper	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1615	26204000	- Containing mainly aluminium	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	26206000	- Containing arsenic, mercury, thallium or their mixtures, of a kind used	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		for the extraction of arsenic or those metals or for the manufacture of												
1616		their chemical compounds												
4647	26209100	Containing antimony, beryllium, cadmium, chromium or their mixtures	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1617	2522222	Other			0.0					0.0		2.2		
1618 1619	26209900 26211000	Other - Ash and residues from the incineration of municial waste	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1620	26211000	- Ash and residues from the incineration of municial waste	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1621	27011100	Anthracite	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1622	27011100	Bituminous coal	5.0	Α Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1623	27011200	Other coal	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1624	27012000	- Briguettes, ovoids and similar solid fuels manufactured from coal	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1625	27021000	- Lignite, whether or not pulverised, but not agglomerated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1626	27022000	- Agglomerated lignite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1627	27030010	For use as agricultural soil or to improve soil quality.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1628	27030090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	27040010	Coke and semi-coke of lignite or peat, whether or not agglomerated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1629														
1630	27040020	Retort carbon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4.504	27050000	Coal gas, water gas, producer gas and similar gases, other than petroleum	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1631	2725222	gases and other gaseous hydrocarbons.			0.0					0.0		2.2		
	27060000	Tar distilled from coal, from lignite or from peat, and other mineral tars,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1632		whether or not dehydrated or partially distilled,including reconstituted												
1633	27071000	- Benzol (benzene)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1634	27072000	- Toluol (toluene)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1635	27072000	- Xylol (xylenes)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1636	27074000	- Naphthalene	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	27075000	- Other aromatic hydrocarbon mixtures of which 65 % or more by volume	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		(including losses) distils at 250 °C by the ISO 3405 method (equivalent to												
1637		the ASTM D 86 method)".												
1638	27079100	Creosote oils	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1639	27079900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1640	27081000	- Pitch	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1641	27082000	- Pitch coke	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1642	27090000	Petroleum oils and oils obtained from bituminous minerals,crude.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1643 1644	27101211	Light straight Whole	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1645	27101212 27101213	Whole Reformed	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1646	27101213	Natural gasoline	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1647	27101214	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1648	27101213	For engines (excluding plane engines)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1649	27101222	For jet-plane engine (JP4)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1650	27101223	For other plane engines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1651	27101229	For other purposes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1652	27101231	For engines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1653	27101232	For electricity generators, including those used for ships	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1654	27101233	For heating	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1655	27101239	For other purposes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1656	27101241	For ships	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1657	27101242	Partially refined crude oil (topped crude)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1658 1659	27101249	Other Base oils	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1660	27101911 27101912		5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1661	27101912	For spark-ignition engines (gasoline) For compression-ignition engines (diesel)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1662	27101913	For compression-ignition engines (dieser)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1663	27101914	For automatic transmission gears	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1664	27101919	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
			J.V											

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1665	27101991	For cutting	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1666	27101992	For cleaning	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1667	27101993	For mould release	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1668	27101994	For hydraulic brakes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1669	27101995	For hydraulic and turbo systems	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1670	27101996	For transformer and circuit breakers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1671	27101997	White oils (such as paraffin oil and vaseline oil)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1672	27101998	Other lubricating oils (greasing oil)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1673	27101999	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1674	27102000	- Petroleum oils and oils obtained from bituminous minerals (other than crude) and preparations not elsewhere specified or included, containing by weight 70 % or more of petroleum oils or of oils obtained from bituminous minerals, these oils being the basic constituents of the preparations, containing biodiesel, other than waste oils:	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1675	27109100	containing polychlorinated biphenyls(PCBs), polychlorinated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1676	27109900	terphenyls(PCTs) or polybrominated biphenyls(PBBs) - Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1677	27111100	Natural gas	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1678	27111100	Propane	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1679	27111200	Butanes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1680	27111400	Ethylene, propylene, butylene and butadiene	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1681	27111900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1682	27112100	Natural gas	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1683	27112900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1684	27121000	- Petroleum jelly	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1685	27122010	For making candles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1686	27122020	For impregnating matches	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1687	27122090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1688	27129000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1689	27131100	Not calcined	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1690	27131200	Calcined	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1691	27132000	- Petroleum bitumen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1692	27139000	- Other residues of petroleum oils or of oils obtained from bituminous minerals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1693	27141000	- Bituminous or oil shale and tar sands	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1694	27149010	Bitumen and asphlt,natural	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1695	27149090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1696	27150000	Bituminous mixtures based on natural asphalt, on natural bitumen, on petroleum bitumen, on mineral tar or on mineral tar pitch (for example, bituminous mastics. cut-backs).	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1697	27160000	Electrical energy. (optional heading).	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1698	28011000	- Chlorine	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1699	28012000	- lodine	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1700	28013010	Fluorine	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1701	28013020	Bromine	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1702	28020010	Sulphur, sublimed or precipitated	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1703	28020020	Colloidal sulphur	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1704	28030000	Carbon (carbon blacks and other forms of carbon not elsewhere specified or included).	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1705	28041000	- Hydrogen	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1706	28042100	Argon	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1707	28042910	Helium	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1708	28042920		5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1709	28042990	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1710	28043000	- Nitrogen	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1711	28044000	- Oxygen	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1712	28045000	- Boron; tellurium	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1713 1714	28046100	Containing by weight not less than 99.99 % of silicon	5.0	С	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1714	28046900 28047000	Other - Phosphorus	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0 4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	
1716	28047000	- Arsenic	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1,10	20040000	Austric	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1717	28049000	- Selenium	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1718	28051100	Sodium	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1719	28051200	Calcium	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1720	28051910	Lithium	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1721	28051920	Potassium	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1722	28051990	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1723	28053000	- Rare-earth metals, scandium and yttrium, whether or not intermixed or	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1724	28054000	interalloyed - Mercury	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1725	28061000	- Hydrogen chloride (hydrochloric acid)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1726	28062000	- Chlorosulphuric acid	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1727	28070010	Sulphuric acid	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1728	28070020	Oleum(oily sulphuric acid)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1729	28080010	Nitric acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1730	28080020	sulphonitric acids	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1731	28091000	- Diphosphorus pentaoxide	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1732	28092010	Phosphoric acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1733	28092020	polyphosphoric acids	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1734	28100010	Oxides of boron	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1735	28100020	boric acids	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1736	28111100	Hydrogen fluoride (hydrofluoric acid)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1737 1738	28111200 28111920	Hydrogen cyanide (hydrocyanic acid) Hydrogen sulphide	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1739	28111920	Hydroisic Acid	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1740	28111990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1741	28112100	Carbon dioxide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1742	28112200	Silicon dioxide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1743	28112910	Arsenic trioxide, arsenic pentoxide	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1744	28112990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1745	28121100	Carbonyl dichloride (phosgene)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1746	28121200	Phosphorous oxychloride	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1747	28121300	Phosphorous trichloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1748	28121400	Phosphorous pentachloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1749	28121500	Sulphur monochloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1750	28121600	Sulphur dichloride	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1751 1752	28121700 28121910	Thionyl chloride Arsenic trichloride	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1753	28121910	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1754	28129000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1755	28131000	- Carbon disulphide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1756	28139000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1757	28141000	- Anhydrous ammonia	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1758	28142000	- Ammonia in aqueous solution	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1759	28151100	Solid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1760	28151200	In aqueous solution (soda lye or liquid soda)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1761	28152000	- Potassium hydroxide (caustic potassium)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1762	28153000	- Peroxides of sodium or potassium	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1763 1764	28161000 28164000	Hydroxide and peroxide of magnesium Oxides, hydroxides and peroxides of strontium or barium.	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1765	28164000	Zinc oxide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1766	28170010	Zinc oxide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1767	28181000	- Artificial corundum, whether or not chemically defined	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1768	28182000	- Aluminium oxide, other than artificial corundum	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1769	28183000	- Aluminium hydroxide	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1770	28191000	- Chromium trioxide	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1771	28199000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1772	28201000	- Manganese dioxide	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1773	28209000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1774	28211010	Yellow, red, black iron oxides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1775	28211090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1776	28212000	- Earth colours	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1777		Cobalt oxides and hydroxides; commercial cobalt oxides.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1778	28230000	Titanium oxides.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1779	28241000	- Lead monoxide (litharge, massicot)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1780	28249010	Lead dimonoxide	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1781	28249090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1782	28251000	- Hydrazine and hydroxylamine and their inorganic salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1783	28252000	- Lithium oxide and hydroxide	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1784	28253000	- Vanadium oxides and hydroxides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1785	28254000	- Nickel oxides and hydroxides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1786	28255010	copper oxides	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1787	28255020	copper hydroxides	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1788 1789	28256000	- Germanium oxides and zirconium dioxide - Molybdenum oxides and hydroxides	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1790	28257000 28258000	- Antimony oxides - Antimony oxides	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1791	28259010	Tin oxides	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1792	28259020	Sodium oxide	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1793	28259030	Calcium Oxide	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	28259040	Bristar and similar rock fragmenting materials containing calcium	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1794	202330.0	hydroxide	5.0	ŭ	0	5.5	2.0	2.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1795	28259060	Calcium hydroxide	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1796	28259090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1797	28261200	Of aluminium	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1798	28261900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1799	28263000	- Sodium hexafluoroaluminate (synthetic cryolite)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1800	28269000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1801	28271000	- Ammonium chloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1802	28272000	- Calcium chloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1803	28273100	Of magnesium	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1804	28273200	Of aluminium	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1805	28273500	Of nickel	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1806	28273920	Of cobalt	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1807	28273930	Of Zinc	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1808 1809	28273990 28274100	Other Of copper	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1810	28274100	Of copper	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1811	28275100	Bromides of sodium or of potassium	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1812	28275900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1813	28276000	- lodides and iodide oxides	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	28281000	- Commercial calcium hypochlorite and other calcium hypochlorites	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1814														
1815	28289010	Sodium hypochlorite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1816	28289020	Potassium hypochlorite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1817	28289030	Chlorites	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1818	28289040	Hypobromites	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1819	28289090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1820	28291100	Of sodium	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1821	28291910	Potassium chlorate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1822 1823	28291920	Magnisium chlorates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1823	28291990	Other Sodium perchlorates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1824	28299011 28299012	Magnesium perchlorates	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1826	28299012	Ammonium chlorates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1827	28299019	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1828	28299021	Potassium bromates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1829	28299029	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1830	28299030	lodates and periodates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1831	28301000	- Sodium sulphides	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1832	28309000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1833	28311000	- Of sodium	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1834	28319000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1835	28321000	- Sodium sulphites	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1836	28322000	- Other sulphites	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1837	28323010	Sodium Thiosulphates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1838	28323020	Calcium Thiosulphates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1839	28323090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

	SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1922 20132000 Of Designment 1,90 A 0,00		28331100	Disodium sulphate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1952 2855299 -0" content	1841	28331900	Other		Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1848 PSTINATION Consignate 5.0 A 0.0		28332100	Of magnesium		Α			0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	
185 28132900 -O'copered															
1866				+											
1877 1811-1910															
1849 73337293				+											
1999 33131290															
1855 78557998															
1951 28557998															
1852 1852/1960															
1955 28329390				+											
1955 38339390															
155 2838300 Alums				+											
1857 28481000	1855	28333000	- Alums		Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1859 28414000	1856	28334000	- Peroxosulphates (persulphates)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1859 28441090		28341010		5.0	Α	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	
1860 3844100															
1861 23841000															
1862 28341500				+											
1885 238441700															
1864 1884 1980															
1856 28342190 Of petassium															
1866 2834/2910															
1867 28347290															
1868 23342930				+											
1890 28342940 Of Magnesium															
1372 23342990															
1872 2834970	1870		Of aluminium						0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1872 28.14280 Of Ammonium	1871	28342960	Of Zinc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1874 28342990	1872	28342970	Of cobalt	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1875 28351000 Phosphinates (hyophosphites) 5.0 A 0.0			Of Ammonium												
1876 28352200 Of mone or disordium 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0															
1877 28352400 Offerbassium 5.0 A 0.0															
1878 28352500															
1879 28352600 Other phosphates of calcium															
1880 2835/2910 Of Lead 5.0															
1881 28352920 Offron															
1882 28352990 Other															
1883 28353100 Sodium triphosphate (sodium tripolyphosphosphate) 5.0 A 0.0 <															
1884 28353910 Sodium prophosphate acid 5.0 A 0.0 <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>+</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>				+											
1885 28353990 Other 5.0 A 0.0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>															
1887 28363000 - Sodium hydrogencarbonate (sodium bicarbonate) 5.0 A 0.0 0	1885												0.0		
1888 28364000 - Potassium carbonates 5.0 A 0.0 </td <td></td> <td>28362000</td> <td>- Disodium carbonate</td> <td></td> <td>Α</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>0.0</td> <td></td> <td>0.0</td> <td>0.0</td> <td>0.0</td> <td>0.0</td> <td>0.0</td> <td></td>		28362000	- Disodium carbonate		Α			0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	
1889 28365000 -Calcium carbonate 5.0 A 0.0															
1890 28366000 - Barium carbonate				+											
1891 28369100 Lithium carbonates 5.0 A 0.0															
1892 28369200 Strontium carbonate 5.0 A 0.0 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>															
1893 28369910 Zinc carbonates 5.0 A 0.0															
1894 28369990 Other 5.0 A 0.0 <															
1895 28371100 - Of sodium 5.0 A 0.0															
1896 28371900 - Other 5.0 A 0.0 <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>															
1897 28372000 - Complex cyanides 5.0 A 0.0				+											
1898 28391100 Sodium metasilicates 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0<															
1899 28391900 Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>															
1900 28399000 - Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></td<>															
1901 28401100 Anhydrous 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1900		- Other		С										
1902 28401900 Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1901	28401100	Anhydrous		Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	1902	28401900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1903	28402000	- Other borates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1904	28403000	- Peroxoborates (perborates)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1905	28413000	- Sodium dichromate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1906	28415010	Sodium chromates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1907	28415090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1908	28416100	Potassium permanganates	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1909	28416900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1910	28417010	Of sodium	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1911	28417090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1912	28418000	- Tungstates (wolframates)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1913	28419010	Sodium aluminate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1914	28419090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1915	28421000	 Double or complex silicates, including aluminosilicates whether or not chemically defined 	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1916	28429000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1917	28431000	- Colloidal precious metals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1918	28432100	Silver nitrate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1919 1920	28432910 28432920	Silver azide Silver nitrite	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1920														
1921	28432930 28432990	Silver fulminate Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1923	28432990	- Gold compounds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1924	28439000	- Other compounds; amalgams	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1925	28441010	For medical purposes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1926	28441090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1927	28442010	For medical purposes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1928	28442090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1929	28443010	For medical purposes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1930	28443090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1931	28444010	For medical purposes	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1932	28444090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1933	28445000	- Spent (irradiated) fuel elements (cartridges) of nuclear reactors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1934	28451000	- Heavy water (deuterium oxide)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1935	28459000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1936	28461000	- Cerium compounds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1937	28469000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1938	28470000	Hydrogen peroxide, whether or not solidified with urea .	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1939	28491000	- Of calcium	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1940	28492000	- Of silicon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1941	28499000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1942 1943	28500010	Hydrides	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1943	28500020	Nitrides	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1944	28500031 28500032	Of Sodium Of lead	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1945	28500032	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1947	28500039	Silicides	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1948	28500050	Borides	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1949	28521010	Mercury thiocinate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1950	28521020	Mercury fulminate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1951	28521030	'Mercury oxide (yellow, red and black)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1952	28521040	Mercury chloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1953	28521050	Mercury iodide	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1954	28521060	Mercury sulphate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1955	28521070	Mercury nitrate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1956	28521080	Mercury chromate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1957	28521091	Mercury bromide	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1958	28521092	Mercury acetates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1959	28521099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1960	28529000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1961	28531000	- Cyanogine chloride (clorcyan)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1962	28539010	Distilled water, conductivity water and water of similar purity	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1963	28539020	Liquid air and compressed air	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
1964	28539030	Amalgams (other than amalgams of precious metals of heading 28.43)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1965	28539090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1966	29011010	Ethane	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1967	29011020	Butanes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1968	29011030	Pentanes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1969	29011040	Hexanes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1970	29011050	Heptanes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1971	29011060	Octanes	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1972	29011090	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1973 1974	29012100	Ethylene	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1974	29012200 29012300	Propene (propylene) Butene (butylene) and isomers thereof	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1976	29012300	Buta-1.3-diene and isoprene	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1977	29012910	Propadiene	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1978	29012920	Buta 1.2 diene	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1979	29012930	Acetylene gas	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1980	29012940	Acetylene phenyl	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1981	29012950	Methyl Acetylene phenyl	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1982	29012960	Butene	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1983	29012990	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1984	29021100	Cyclohexane	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1985	29021900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1986	29022000	- Benzene	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1987	29023000	- Toluene	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1988	29024100	o-Xylene	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1989 1990	29024200	m-Xylene	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1991	29024300 29024400	p-Xylene Mixed Xylene isomers	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1992	29025000	- Styrene	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1993	29026000	- Ethylbenzene	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1994	29027000	- Cumene	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1995	29029010	Tetralyne	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1996	29029020	Nephthalene	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1997	29029090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1998	29031100	Chloromethane (Methyl chloride) and chloroethane (ethyl chloride)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1999	29031200	Dichloromethane (methylene chloride)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2000	29031300	Chloroforme (trichloromethane)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2001	29031400	Carbon tetrachloride	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2002	29031500	Ethylene dichloride (ISO) (1,2 - dichloroethane)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2003	29031910 29031990	1,1,1 Tricloroethane (chloroform methane) Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2004	29031990	Vinyl chloride (chloroethylene)	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2006	29032200	Trichloroethylene	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2007	29032300	Tetrachloroethylene (perchloroethylene)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2008	29032900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2009	29033100	Ethylene dibromide (ISO) (1,2 dibromoethane)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2010	29033910	1,1,3,3,3-Pentafluoro-2-(trifluoromethyl)-prop-1-ene	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2011	29033920	Bromo methane (methyl bromide)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2012	29033990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2013	29037100	Chlorodifluoromethane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2014	29037200	Dichlorotrifluoroethanes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2015	29037300	Dichlorofluoroethanes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2016	29037400	Chlorodifluoroethanes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2017	29037500 29037600	Dichloropentafluoropropanes Bromochlorodifluoromethane, bromotrifluoromethane and	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2018		dibromotetrafluoroethanes												
2019	29037710	Trichlorofluoromethane	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2020	29037720	Pentachlorofluropropenethanes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2021	29037730	Tetrachlorodifluoroethanes	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2022	29037740 29037750	Heptachlorofluorpropanes Hexachlorodifluoropropanes	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2023	2903//50	пехастногошниогоргоранеѕ	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	U.U	0.0	0.0	U.U	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2024	29037760	PentachloroTrifluropropane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2025	29037770	TetrachloroTetrafluoropropane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2026	29037780	TrichloroPentafluoropropane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2027	29037791	Dichlorohexafluoropropane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2028	29037792	Chloroheptafluoropropane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2029	29037793	Trichlorotrifluoroethane	10.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2030	29037794	Dichlorotetrafluoroethane	10.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2031	29037795	Chloropentafluoroethane	10.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2032	29037799	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2033	29037800	Other perhalogenated derivatives	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2034	29037910	Other methan, ethane or propane derivatives, halogenated only with fluorine and chlorine	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2035	29037920	Methan, ethane or propane derivatives, halogenated only with fluorine and bromine	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2036	29037930	Chlorotetrafluoroethanes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2037	29037940	Bromochloromethane	10.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2038	29037990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2039	29038100	1,2,3,4,5,6 - Hexachlorocyclohexane (HCH (ISO)), including lindane (ISO, INN)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2040	29038200	Aldrin (ISO), chlordane (ISO) and heptachlor (ISO)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2041	29038300	Mirex (ISO)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2042	29038900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2043	29039100	Chlorobenzene, o-dichlorobenzene and p-dichlorobenzene	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	29039200	Hexachlorobenzene (ISO) and DDT (ISO)(clofenotane (INN), 1,1,1-	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2044		trichloro - 2,2 - bis (p - chlorophenyl)ethane)												
2045	29039300	Pentachlorobenzene (ISO)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2046	29039400	Hexabromobiphenyls	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2047	29039900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2048	29041000	- Derivatives containing only sulpho groups, their salts and ethyl esters	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2049	29042010	Nitrobenzene and trinitrobenzen and nitromethal	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2050	29042020	Dinitrotoluene and Dinitrotoluene	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2051	29042090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2052	29043100	- Perfluorooctane sulphonic acid	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2053	29043200	Ammonium perfluorooctane sulphonate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2054 2055	29043300	Lithium perfluorooctane sulphonate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2056	29043400	Potassium perfluorooctane sulphonate	5.0	A C	0.0 4.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2056	29043500	Other salts of perfluorooctane sulphonic acid	5.0			3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0			0.0	0.0	
2058	29043600 29049100	Perfluorooctane sulphonyl fluoride Trichloronitromethane (chloropicrin)	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2059	29049100	Other	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2060	29051100	Methanol (Methyl alcohol)	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2061	29051200	- Propan-1-ol (propyl alcohol) and Propan-2-ol (isopropyl alcohol)	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2062	29051300	Putan 1 ol /n hutul alcohol)	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2062	29051300	Butan -1- ol (n-butyl alcohol) Other butanols	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2063	29051400	Other butanois Octanol (octyl alcohol) and isomers thereof	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2065	29051700	Dodecan-1-ol (lauryl alcohol), hexadecan-1-ol (cetyl alcohol) and	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2065	29051910	octadecan-1-ol (stearyl alcohol) Diethylhexanol	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2066	29051910	3,3-dimethylbutane-2-ol (binakolyl alcohol)	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2067	29051920	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2069	29051990	Other Acyclic terpene alcohols	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2070	29052900	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2071	29053100	Ethylene glycol (ethanediol)	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2072	29053200	Propylene glycol (propane-1,2-diol)	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2073	29053200	Other	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2074	29054100	2-Ethyl-2-(hydroxymethyl)propane-1,3-diol (trimethylolpro-propane)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2074	29054200	Pentaerythritol	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2075	29054200	Mannitol	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2076	29054400	D-glucitol (sorbitol)	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2078	29054500	Glycerol	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
20/0	23034300	diyaciai	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2079	29054900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2080	29055100	Ethchlorvynol(INN)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2081	29055900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2082	29061100	Menthol	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2083	29061200	Cyclohexanol, methylcyclohexanols and dimethylcyclo- hexanols	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2084	29061300	Sterols and inositols	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2085	29061900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2086	29062100	Benzyl alcohol	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2087	29062900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2088	29071110	phenol	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2089	29071120	Phenol acid (carbolic)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2090	29071190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2091	29071200	Cresols and their salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2092	29071300	Octylphenol, nonylphenol and their isomers; salts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2093	29071500	Naphthols and their salts Other	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2094	29071900 29072100	Resorcinol and its salts	5.0 5.0	C.	0.0 4.0	3.0	0.0 2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2095	29072100	Hydroquinone (quinol) and its salts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2030	29072300	4,4 -lsopropylidenediphenol (bisphenol A, diphenylolpropane) and its	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2097	23072300	salts	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2098	29072900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2099	29081100	Pentachlorophenol (ISO)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2100	29081900	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2101	29089100	Dainosb (ISO) and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2102	29089200	4,6-Dinitro-o-cresol (DNOC (ISO)) and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2103	29089910	Ammonium bicrates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2104	29089920	Bicric acid (trinitrophenol)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2105	29089990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2106	29091100	Diethyl ether	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2107	29091910	Trimethyl butyl ether	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2108	29091990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2109	29092000	- Cyclanic, cyclenic or cycloterpenic ethers and their Halogenated, sulphonated, nitrated or nitrosated derivatives	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2110	29093000	- Aromatic ethers and their Halogenated, sulphonated, nitrated or nitrosated derivatives	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2111	29094100	2,2'-Oxydiethanol (diethylene glycol, digol)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2112	29094300	Monobutyl ethers of Ethylene glycol or of diethylene glycol	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2113	29094400	Other monoalkylethers of Ethylene glycol or of diethylene glycol	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2114	29094900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2115	29095000	- Ether-phenols, Ether-alcohol-phenols and their Halogenated, sulphonated, nitrated or nitrosated derivatives	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2116	29096010	Peroxide methyl ethyl ketone	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2117	29096090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2118	29101000	- Oxirane (Ethylene oxide)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2119	29102000	- Methyloxirane (propylene oxide)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2120	29103000	- 1-Chloro-2,3-epoxypropane (epichlorohydrin)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2121	29104000	- Dieldrin (ISO, INN)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2122	29105000	- Endrin(iso)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2123	29109000 29110000	- Other Acetals and hemiacetals, whether or not with other oxygen function, and	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2124	29110000	their halogenated, sulphonated, nitrated or nitrosated derivatives.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2125	29121100	Methanal (formaldehyde)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2126	29121200	Ethanal (acetaldehyde)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2127	29121900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2128	29122100	Benzaldehyde	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2129	29122900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2130	29124100	Vanillin (4-hydroxy-3-methoxybenzaldehyde)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2131	29124200	Ethylvanillin (3-ethoxy-4-hydroxybenzaldehyde)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2132	29124900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2133	29125000	- Cyclic polymers of aldehydes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2134	29126000	- Paraformaldehyde	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2135	29130000	Halogenated, sulphonated, nitrated or nitrosated derivatives of products of heading 29.12.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2136	29141100	Acetone	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2137	29141200	Butanone (Methyl ethyl ketone)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2138	29141300	4-Methylpentan-2-one (Methyl isobutyl ketone)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2139	29141900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2140 2141	29142200	Cyclohexanone and methylcyclohexanones	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2141	29142300 29142900	Ionones and methylionones Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2143	29142300	Phenylacetone (phenylpropan - 2 - one)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2144	29143900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2145	29144000	- ketone-alcohols and ketone-aldehydes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2146	29145000	- ketone-phenols and ketones with Other oxygen function	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2147	29146100	Anthraquinone	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2148	29146200	Coenzyme Q10 (ubidecarenone (INN))	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2149	29146900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2150	29147100	Chlordecone (ISO)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2151 2152	29147900 29151100	Other Formic acid	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2153	29151100	Salts of Formic acid	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2154	29151200	Esters of Formic acid	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2155	29152110	Denatured and unusable as vinegar	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2156	29152120	Useable as vinegar	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2157	29152400	Acetic anhydride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2158	29152900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2159	29153100	Ethyl acetate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2160	29153200	Vinyl acetate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2161	29153300	N-butyl acetate	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2162	29153600	Dainosb (ISO) acetate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2163	29153900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2164	29154000	- Mono-, di- or trichloroacetic acids, their salts and esters	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2165 2166	29155000	- Proplonic acid, its salts and esters	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2167	29156000 29157011	- Butyric acids, valeric acids, their salts and esters Magnesium citrates	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2168	29157011	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2169	29157019	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2170	29159000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2171	29161100	Acrylic acid and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2172	29161200	Esters of Acrylic acid	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2173	29161300	Methacrylic acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2174	29161400	Esters of Methacrylic acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2175	29161500	Oleic, linoleic or linolenic acids, their salts and esters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2176	29161600	Binapacryl (ISO)".	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2177	29161900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2178	29162000	- Cyclanic, cyclenic or cycloterpenic monocarboxylic acids, their	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2179	29163110	anhydrides, halides, peroxides, peroxyacids and their derivatives Benzoic acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2180	29163110	Benzoic acid salts and esters	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2181	29163200	Benzoyl peroxide and Benzoyl chloride	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2182	29163400	Phenylacetic acid and its salts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2183	29163900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2184	29171100	Oxalic acid, its salts and esters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2185	29171200	Adipic acid, its salts and esters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2186	29171300	Azelaic acid, sebacic acid, their salts and esters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2187	29171400	Maleic anhydride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2188	29171900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2189	29172000	 cyclanic, cyclenic or cycloterpenic polycarboxylic acids, their anhydrides, halides, peroxides, peroxyacids and their derivatives 	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2190	29173200	Dioctyl orthophthalates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2191	29173300	Dinonyl or didecyl orthophthalates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2192	29173400	Other esters of orthophthalic acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2193	29173500	Phthalic anhydride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2194	29173600	Terephthalic acid and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2195	29173700	Dimethyl terephthalate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2196	29173910	Lead phthalates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2197	29173990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2198	29181100	Lactic acid, its salts and esters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2199	29181200	Tartaric acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2200	29181300	Salts and esters of Tartaric acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2201	29181400	Citric acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2202	29181510	Lead esters	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2203 2204	29181520 29181530	Magnesium esters zinc esters	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2204	29181530	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2206	29181600	Gluconic acid, its salts and esters	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2207	29181700	2,2-Diphenyl-2-hydroxyacetic acid (benzilic acid)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2208	29181800	Chlorobenzilate (ISO)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2209	29181900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2210	29182100	Salicylic acid and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2211	29182200	o-Acetylsalicylic acid, its salts and esters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2212	29182300	Other esters of Salicylic acid and their salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2213	29182900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	29183000	- Carboxylic acids with aldehyde or ketone function but without other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		oxygen function, their anhydrides, halides, peroxides, peroxyacids and												
2214	29189100	their derivatives 2,4,5-T (ISO) (2,,4,5-trichlorophenoxyacetic acid), its salts and esters	5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2215	29189100	2,4,5-1 (150) (2,,4,5-tricilloropherioxyacetic acid), its saits and esters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2216	29189910	2,2-Diphenyl -2-hydroxyacetic acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2217	29189990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2218	29191000	- Tris(2,3-dibromopropyl) phosphate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2219	29199000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2220	29201100	Parathion (ISO) and parathion-methyl (ISO) (methyl-parathion)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2221	29201900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2222	29202100	Dimethyl phosphite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2223	29202200	Diethyl phosphite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2224	29202300	Trimethyl phosphite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2225	29202400	Triethyl phosphite	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2226 2227	29202900	Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2228	29203000 29209050	- Indosulphan (ISO) Trinitro glycerine	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2229	29209050	Nitroglycol	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2230	29209070	Dinitrate ethylene	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2231	29209090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2232	29211100	Methylamine, di- or trimethylamine and their salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2233	29211200	2-(N,N-Dimethylamino)ethylchloride hydrochloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2234	29211300	2-(N,N-Diethylamino)ethylchloride hydrochloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2235	29211400	2-(N,N-Diisopropylamino)ethylchloride hydrochloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2236	29211910	Di(2-chloroethyl) ethylamine	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2237	29211920	Chlormethine(INN) (di(2-chloroethyl)amine)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2238	29211930	Trichloromethine (INN) (tri(2-chloroethyl)methylamine)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2239	29211940	N,N-dialkyl(methyl, ethyl, n-propyl or isopropyl) 2-chloroethylamines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2240	29211952	and their brotonic salts 2-N, N - diethyl aminoethyl-chloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2241	29211954	N, N diisopropyl-2 - aminoethyl chloride	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2242	29211959	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2243	29211991	Diaminoethyl	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2244	29211999	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2245	29212100	Ethylenediamine and its salts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2246	29212200	Hexamethylenediamine and its salts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2247	29212900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2248	29213000	- Cyclanic, cyclenic or cycloterpenic mono- or polyamines, and their derivatmes; salts thereof	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2249	29214100	Aniline and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2250	29214200	Aniline derivatives and their salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2251	29214300	Toluidines and their derivatives; salts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2252	29214400	Diphenylamine and its derivatives; salts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2253	29214500	1-Naphthylamine (alpha-naphthylamine), 2-naphthylamine (beta- naphthylamine) and their derivatives: salts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	29214600	Amfetamine (INN), benzfetamine (INN), dexamine (INN) , etilamfeamine (INN), fencamfamin(INN), lefetamine(INN), levamfetamine(INN), mefenorex(INN), and phentermine(INN); salts	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2254		thereof		_										
2255	29214900 29215100	Other	5.0 5.0	C A	4.0 0.0	3.0 0.0	2.0 0.0	1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2256	29213100	o-, m-, p-Phenylenediamine, diaminotoluenes, and their derivatives; salts thereof	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2257	29215900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2258	29221100	Monoethanolamine and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2259	29221200	Diethanolamine and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2260 2261	29221400 29221500	Dextropropoxyphene (INN) and its salts Triethanolamine	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2262	29221600	Diethanolammonium perfluorooctane sulphonate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2263	29221700	Methyldiethanolamine and ethyldiethanolamine	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2264	29221800	2-(N,N-Diisopropylamino)ethanol	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2265	29221911	N,N dimethyl-2-Aminoethanol and their brotonic salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2266	29221912	N,N diethyl-2-Aminoethanol and their brotonic salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2267 2268	29221919 29221950	Other 2-(N,N-Dipropylamino)ethanol	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2269	29221950	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2270	29222100	Aminohydroxynaphthalenesulphonic acids and their salts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2271	29222900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2272	29223100	Amfepramone (INN), methadone (INN), and normethadone (INN); salts therof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2273	29223900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2274	29224100	Lysine and its esters; salts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2275	29224200	Glutamic acid and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2276	29224300	Anthranilic acid and its salts	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2277 2278	29224400 29224900	Tilidine (INN) and its salts Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2279	29225000	- Amino-alcohol-phenols, Amino-acid-phenols and Other Amino- compounds with oxygen function	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2280	29231000	- Choline and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2281	29232000	- Lecithins and other phosphoaminolipids	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2282	29233000	- Tetraethylammonium perfluorooctane sulphonate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2283	29234000	- Didecyldimethylammonium perfluorooctane sulphonate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2284 2285	29239000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2286	29241100 29241200	Meprobamate (INN) Fluoroacetamide (ISO), monocrotophos (ISO) and phosphaidon (ISO)	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2287	29241900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2288	29242100	Ureines and their derivatives; salts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2289	29242300	2-Acetamidobenzoic acid (N- acetylanthranilic acid) and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2290	29242400	Ethinamate (INN)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2291	29242500	Alachlor (ISO)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2292 2293	29242900 29251100	Other Saccharin and its salts	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2294	29251200	Glutethimide (INN)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2295	29251900	- Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2296	29252100	Chlordimeform (ISO)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2297	29252900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2298	29261000	- Acrylonitrile	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2299		- 1- Cyanoguanidine (dicyandiamide)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2300	29263000	- Fenproporex (INN) and its salts;methadone (INN) intermediate(4- cyano-	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2300	29264000	2- dimethylamino- 4,4- diphenylbutane) Alpha-Phenylacetoacetonitrile	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2302	29269010	Benzyl cyanide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2303	29269090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2304	29270000	Diazo-, azo- or azoxy-compounds.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2305	29280000	Organic derivatives of hydrazine or of hydroxylamine.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2306	29291000	- Isocyanates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2307	29299010	N N Dialkyl (methyl, ethyl, n-propyl or isopropyl) phosphoramidic dihalides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2308	29299020	Dialkyl (methyl, ethyl, n-propyl or isopropyl) N,N- dialkyl (methyl, ethyl, n-propyl or isopropyl), phosphoramidic dihalides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2309	29299090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2310	29302000	- Thiocarbamates and dithiocarbamates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2311	29303000	- Thiuram mono -, di - or tetrasulphides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2312	29304000	- Methionine	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2313	29306000	- 2-(N,N-Diethylamino)ethanethiol	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2314	29307000	- Bis(2-hydroxyethyl)sulfide (thiodiglycol (INN))"	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2315	29308000	- Aldicarb (ISO), captafol (ISO) and methamidophos (ISO)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2316	29309011	O - ethyl S-vinylethyl phosphonothioluthionates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	29309012	Containing a phosphorus atom linked by one group of methyl, ethyl,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2317		n -propyl or isopropyl , but without another carbon atoms												
2318	29309019	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2319	29309021	2-chloroethyl chloromethyl sulphide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2320 2321	29309022	Di(2-chloroethyl)sulphide	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2321	29309023 29309024	(2-chloroethyl thio)methane 1,2-di (2-chloroethyl thio) ethane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2323	29309024	1,3-di(2-chloroethyl thio) - n-propyne	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2324	29309025	1,3-di(2-chloroethyl thio) - 11-propyrie	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2325	29309020	1,5-di(2-chloroethyl thio)-n-bentane	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2326	29309027	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2327	29309031	Di(2-chloroethylthiomethyl)ether	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2328	29309032	Di(2-chloroethylthioethyl)ether	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2329	29309039	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2330	29309041	O, O-di ethyl S- {2-{diethylamino}ethyl} phosphorethiotate & its alkyd or proton salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	29309042	hydrogen alkyl((methyl, ethyl, n-propyl or isopropyl) amino) ethyl) hydrogen alkyl((methyl, ethyl, n-propyl or isopropyl) phosphoric thiotates and esters thereof O-alkyl (>C10, including cycloalkyl); its alkyl or	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2331	29309043	nroton salts Methylphosphonothiolates A-ethyl -2- di-isopropyle aminoethyl	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2332	29309044	O - ethyl-S-(2 -di isopropyl aminoethyl) methyl phosphonothiolates	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2334	29309049	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2335	29309051	N,N-di alkyl(methyl, ethyl, n-propyl or isopropyl) amino ethane-2-	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2336	29309059	thiolate and its proton salts Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2337	29309059	N, N-dimethylaminoethane-2-thiohydrochloride	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2338	29309062	N, N-di-isopropylaminoethane-2-thiohydrochloride	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2339	29309069	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2340	29309072	(-) phosphonothiolatemethyl(-N-aminobenzene ethyl)-S1,2-dimethylpropyl-1.2	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2341	29309073	(+) phosphonothiolatemethyl(-N-aminobenzene ethyl)-S1,2-dimethylpropyl-1,2	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2342	29309079	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2343	29309091	Butyl S-sodium isopropylphosphonothiolate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2344	29309092	Isopropyl S-sodium methylphosphonothiolate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2345	29309093	Methylpentyl-1 S-sodium methylphosphonothionate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2346	29309094	Ethyl S-sodium isopropylphosphonothiolate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2347	29309095	sec-Butyl S-sodium isopropylphosphonothiolate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2348	29309099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2349	29311010	Tetramethyl lead	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2350	29311020	tetraethyl lead	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2351	29312000	- Tributyltin compounds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2352	29313100	Dimethyl methylphosphonate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2353	29313200	Dimethyl propylphosphonate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2354	29313300	Diethyl ethylphosphonate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2355	29313400	Sodium 3-(trihydroxysilyl)propyl methylphosphonate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2356	29313500	2,4,6-Tripropyl-1,3,5,2,4,6-trioxatriphosphinane 2,4,6-trioxide	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2357	29313600	(5-Ethyl-2-methyl-2-oxido-1,3,2-dioxaphosphinan-5-yl)methyl methyl methylphosphonate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2358	29313700	Bis[(5-ethyl-2-methyl-2-oxido-1,3,2-dioxaphosphinan-5-yl)methyl] methylphosphonate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2359	29313800	Salt of methylphosphonic acid and (aminoiminomethyl)urea (1:1)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2360	29313910	Containing a phosphorus atom linked by one group of methyl, ethyl, n-propyl or isopropyl, but without other carbon atoms	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2361	29313920	methylphosphonic acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2362	29313930	methylphosphonic acid, polyglycol ester	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2363	29313940	methylphosphonic acid,(5-methyl-2-methyl1,3,2-dioxaphosphinan-5-yl)methyl, methyl ester	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2364	29313951	O-alkyl(C10, including cyclo alkyl) alkyl(methyl, ethyl, n-propyl or isopropyl)phosphonofluoride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2365	29313952	Alkyl(methyl, ethyl, n-propyl or isopropyl) phosphonodifluoride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2366	29313953	Sarine : O-isopropylmethyl phosphonodifluoride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2367	29313954	Soman : O-binakolic methyl phosphonofluoride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2368	29313955	Difluoridemethylphosphonyl	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2369	29313956	Difluoride ethylphosphonyl	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2370	29313959	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2371	29313961	O-l isopropylmethyl phosphonochloridite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2372	29313962	O-l BinakolicImethyl phosphonochloridite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2373	29313963	Dichloride methylphosphonylmethyl phosphonate dimethyl	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2374	29313964	Dichloridemethylphosphonyl	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2375	29313969	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2376	29313971	O-alkyl(C10, including cyclo alkyl) N.N-dialkyl(methyl, ethyl, n-propyl or isopropyl)phosphoramidocyanide	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2377	29313972	{ O-2-(di-alkyl(methyl, ethyl,n-propyl or isopropyl) amino) ethyl} hydrogen alkyl((methyl, ethyl, n-propyl or isopropyl) phosphonites and esters thereof O-alkyl (including cycloalkyl) and its alkyl or proton salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2378	29313973	O-ethyl N,N-Dimethyl phosphoramidocyanides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2379	29313974	O-ethyl O -{ 2 - (di-isopropylamino) ethyl} methylphosphonite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2380	29313979	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2381	29313990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2382	29319051	2-chlorophenyl dichloro arzine	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2383	29319052	Di (2-chlorophenyl) chloro arzine	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2384	29319053	Tri(-chlorophenyl) arzine	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2385	29319059	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2386	29319090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2387	29321100	Tetrahydrofuran	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2388	29321200	2 - Furaldehyde (furfuraldehyde)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2389	29321300	Furfuryl alcohol and tetrahydrofurfuryl alcohol	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2390	29321400	Sucralose	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2391	29321900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2392	29322000	- Lactones	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2393	29329100	Isosafrole	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2394	29329210	3, 4 Methylenedioxyphenyl-2- propanone	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2395	29329290	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2396	29329300	Piperonal	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2397	29329400	Safrole	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2398	29329500	Tetrahydrocannabinols (all isomers).	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2399	29329900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2400	29331100	Phenazone (antipyrin) and its derivatives	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2401	29331900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2402	29332100	Hydantoin and its derivatives	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2403	29332900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2404	29333100	Pyridine and its salts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2405	29333200	Piperidine and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2406	29333300	Alfentanil (INN), anileridine (INN), bezitramide (INN), bromazepam (INN), difenoxin (INN), diphenoxylate (INN), dipipanone (INN), fentanyl (INN), ketobemidone (INN), methlpenidate (INN), pentazocine (INN), pethidine (INN), pethidine (INN), pethidine (INN), pethidine (INN), pipradrol (INN), piritramide (INN), propiram (INN) and trimperidine (INN); salts thereof	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2407	29333910	3-Quinoclidinyl benzilate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2408	29333920	Quinoclidinyl-3-or L	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2409	29333990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2410	29334100	Levorphanol (INN) and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2411	29334900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2412	29335200	Malonylurea (barbituric acid) and its salts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2413	29335300	, Allobarbital (INN), amobarbital (INN), baebital (INN), butalbital (INN), butobarbital, cyclobarbital (INN), methylphenobarbital (INN), pentobarbital (INN), phenobarbital (INN), secbutabarbital (INN), secobarbital (INN). and vinylbital (INN): salts thereof.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2414	29335400	Other derivatives of malonylurea (barbituric acid); salts thereof .	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2415	29335500	Loprazolam (INN), mecloqualone (INN), methaqualone (INN), and zipeprol (INN); salts thereof	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2416	29335900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2417	29336100	Melamine	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2418	29336900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2419	29337100	6 - Hexanelactam (epsilon-caprolactam)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2420	29337200	Clobazam (INN) and methyprylon (INN).	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2421	29337900 29339100	Other Lactams Alprazolam (INN), camazepam (INN), chlordiazepoxide (INN),	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2422		clonazepam (INN), clorazepate, delorazepam (INN), diazepam (INN), estazolam (INN), ethyl loflazepate (INN), fludiazepam (INN), flunitrazepam (INN), fluritrazepam (INN), lorrazepam (INN), lormetazepam (INN), mazindol (INN), medazepam (INN), midazolam(INN), nimetazepam (INN), nitrazepam (INN), nordazepam (INN), oxazepam (INN), prinazepam (INN), provalerone (INN), ethrazepam (INN), tetrazepam (INN), and triazolam (INN); salts												
2423	29339200	Azinphos-methyl (ISO)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2424	29339910	Nitrocarbazole, trinitrocarbazole and tetranitrocarbazole	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2425	29339990	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2426	29341000	- Compounds containing an unfused thiazole ring (whether or not hydrogenated) in the structure	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	29342000	- Compounds containing in the structure a benzothiazole ring-system	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2427		(whether or not hydrogenated), not further fused												
2428	29343000	- Compounds containing a phenothiazine ring-system (whether or not hydrogenated), not further fused	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2429	29349100	Aminorex (INN), brotizolam (INN), clotiazepam (INN), cloxazolam (INN), dextromoramide (INN), haloxazolam (INN), ketazolam (INN), mesocarb (INN), oxazolam (INN), pemoline (INN), phendimetrazine (INN), phenmetrazine (INN), and sufentanil (INN): salts thereof	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2430	29349910	Red phenol	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2431	29349990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2432	29351000	- N-Methylperfluorooctane sulphonamide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2433	29352000	- N-Ethylperfluorooctane sulphonamide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2434	29353000	- N-Ethyl-N-(2-hydroxyethyl) perfluorooctane sulphonamide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2435 2436	29354000	- N-(2-Hydroxyethyl)-N-methylperfluorooctane sulphonamide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2436	29355000	- Other perfluorooctane sulphonamides - Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2437	29359000 29362100		5.0 0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2438	29362100	Vitamins (A) and their derivatives Vitamin (B1) and its derivatives	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2440	29362300	Vitamin (B1) and its derivatives Vitamin (B2) and its derivatives	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	29362400	D - or DL- Pantothenic acid (Vitamin B3 or Vitamin B5) and its	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2441	20262526	derivatives	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.6
2442	29362500	Vitamin (B6) and its derivatives	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2443	29362600	Vitamin (B12) and its derivatives	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2444	29362700	Vitamin (C) and its derivatives	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2445	29362800	Vitamin (E) and its derivatives	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2446	29362900	Other Vitamins and their derivatives	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2447	29369000	- Other, including natural concentrates	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2448	29371100	Somatotropin, its derivatives and structural analogues	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2449	29371200	Insulin and its salts	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2450	29371900	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2451	29372100	Cortisone, hormones, prednisone (dehydrocortisone) and prednisolone	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2451	29372200	(dehydrohydrocortisone) Halogeenated derivatives of corticosteroidal hormones	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2453	29372300	Oestrogens and progestogens	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2454	29372900	- Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	29375000	- PROSTAGLANDINS, THROMBOXANES AND LEUKOTRIENES, THEIR	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2455		DERIVATIONS AND STRUCTURAL ANALOGES												***
2456	29379000	- Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2457	29381000	- Rutoside (rutin) and its derivatives	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2458	29389000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	29391100	Concentrates of poppy straw; buprenophine (INN),codeine,	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		dihydocodeine(INN), ethylmorphine, etorphine(INN), heroin, hydrocodone												
		(INN),hydromrphone(INN)												
		,morphine, nicomorphine(INN), oxycodone(INN),oxymorphone(INN),												
2459 2460	29391900	nholcodine(INN) thehacon(INN) and thehaine: salts thereof	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2460	29391900	Other - Alkaloids of cinchona and their derivatives; salts thereof	0.0	<u>А</u> А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2461	29392000	- Caffeine and its salts	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2463	29393000	Ephedrine and its salts	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2464	29394100	Pseudoephedrine (INN) and its salts	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2465	29394300	Cathine (INN) and its salts"	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2466	29394400	Norephedrine and its salts	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2467	29394900	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2468	29395100	Fenetylline (INN) and its salts	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2469	29395900	Other.	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2470	29396100	Ergometrine (INN) and its salts	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2471	29396200	Ergotamine (INN) and its salts	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2472	29396300	Lysergic acid and its salts	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2473	29396900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2474	29397110	Cocaine	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
2475	29397190	Other	0.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2476 2477	29397900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
24//	29398000	- Other	0.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	29400000	Sugars, chemically pure, other than sucrose, lactose, maltose, glucose and	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		fructose; sugar ethers sugar acetals and sugar esters, and their salts, other than products of heading 29.37, 29.38 or 29.39.												
2478		other than products of fleading 29.57, 29.58 of 29.59.												
	29411000	- Penicillins and their derivatives with a penicillanic acid structure; salts	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2479		thereof												***
2480	29412000	- Streptomycins and their derivatives; salts thereof	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2481	29413000	- Tetracyclines and their derivatives; salts thereof	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2482	29414000	- Chloramphenicol and its derivatives; salts thereof	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2483	29415000	- Erythromycin and its derivatives; salts thereof	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2484	29419000	- Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2485	29420000	Other organic compounds.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2486	30012000	- Extracts of glands or other organs or of their secretions	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2487 2488	30019000	- Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2488	30021100	Malaria diagnostic test kits Antisera and other blood fractions	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2489	30021200 30021300	Antisera and other blood fractions Immunological products, unmixed, not put up in measured doses or in	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2490	30021300	forms or packings for retail sale	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2430	30021400	Immunological products, mixed, not put up in measured doses or in	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2491	30021-00	forms or packings for retail sale	0.0	,,	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	30021500	Immunological products, put up in measured doses or in forms or	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2492		packings for retail sale												

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2493	30021900	other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2494	30022000	- Vaccines for human medicine	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2495	30023000	- Vaccines for veterinary medicine	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2496	30029010	Saxcitoxine	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2497	30029020	Ricine	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2498	30029090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2400	30031000	- Containing penicillins or derivatives thereof, with a penicillanic acid	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2499 2500	2222222	structure, or streptomycins or their derivatives - Other, containing antibiotics	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0			
2500	30032000 30033100	, ,	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2502	30033100	Containing insulin Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2503	30033900	Containing ephedrine or its salts	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2504	30034200	Containing pseudoephedrine (INN) or its salts	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2505	30034200	Containing poeddocphedrine (1447) or its suits	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2506	30034900	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	30036000	- Other, containing antimalarial active principles described in Subheading	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2507		Note 2 to this Chapter												
2508	30039000	- Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	30041000	- Containing Penicillins or derivatives thereof, with a penicillanic acid	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2509		structure, or Streptomycins or their derivatives												
2510	30042000	- Other, containing antibiotics:	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2511	30043100	Containing insulin	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2542	30043200	Containing corticosteroid hormones, their derivatives or structural	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2512 2513	20042000	analogues	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2513	30043900	- Other		A A		0.0		0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2514	30044100	Containing ephedrine or its salts Containing pseudoephedrine (INN) or its salts	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2516	30044200 30044300	Containing pseudoephedrine (INN) or its salts Containing norephedrine or its salts	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2517	30044900	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2317	30044900	- Other medicaments containing vitamins or other products of heading	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2518	30043000	29.36	0.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	30046000	- Other, containing antimalarial active principles described in Subheading	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2519		Note 2 to this Chapter												
2520	30049010	Medical solutions	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2521	30049090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2522	30051000	- Adhesive dressings and other articles having an adhesive layer	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2523	30059010	Medical cotton	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2524	30059021	coated or impregnated with pharmaceutical substances	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	30059022	Not coated or impregnated with pharmacentical substances, put up	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2525		for retail sale or prepared solely for hospitals, health centres and												
2525	30059090	ambulances for medical or surgical purposes Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2527	30059090	Sterile surgical catgut for surgical wound closures	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2528	30061010	Sterile laminaria	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2529	30061030	Sterile absorbable surgical or dental haemostatics	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2530	30061040	Stereilized surgical plasters	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2531	30062000	- Blood-grouping reagents	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	30063000	- Opacifying preparations for X-ray examinations: cliagnostic reagents	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2532		designed to be administered to the patient												
	30064000	- Dental cements and other dental fillings; bone recmastruction cements	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2533														
2534	30065000	- First-aid boxes and kits put up for emergencies	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1	30066000	- Chemical contraceptive preparations based on hormones, on other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2535		products of heading 29.37 or on spermicides								_				
	30067000	- Gel preparations designed to be used in human or veterinary medicine	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		as a lubricant for parts of the body for surgical operations or physical												
2536		examinations or as a coupling agent between the body and medical												
2536	30069100	instruments Appliances identifiable for ostomy use	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2538	30069100	Waste pharmaceuticals	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2330	31010000	Animal or vegetable fertilisers, whether or not mixed together or	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	31010000	chemically treated; fertilisers produced by the mixing or chemical	3.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2539		treatment of animal or vegetable products.												
		The Control of The Co												

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2540	31021000	- Urea, whether or not in aqueous solution	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2541	31022100	Ammonium sulphate	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2542	31022900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2543	31023000	- Ammonium nitrate, whether or not in aqueous solution	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	31024000	- Mixtures of Ammonium nitrate with calcium carbonate or Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2544		inorganic non-fertilising substances												
2545	31025000	- Sodium nitrate	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	31026000	- Double salts and Mixtures of calcium nitrate and Ammonium nitrate	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2546														
2547	31028000	- Mixtures of urea and ammonium nitrate in aqueous or ammoniacal solution	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2548	31029000	- Other, including mixtures not specified in the foregoing subheadings	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2549	31031100	Containing by weight 35 % or more of diphosphorus pentaoxide (P2O5)	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
2550	31031900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2551	31039010	Bicalcium phosphate	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
2552	31039020	Decomposed Bicalcium Phosphate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2553	31039030	Natural, heat treated, calcined ammonium phosphate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	31039040	Mixtures of fertilizers mentioned above with no account being taken	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
2554		of the fluorine content												
2555	31039090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2556	31042000	- Potassium chloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2557	31043000	- Potassium sulphate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2558	31049010	Magnesium and potassium Bi-sulphate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2559	31049030	Potassium salts	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
2560	31049040	Mixtures of the fertilizers mentioned above regardless of the oxide potassium content	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
2561	31051000	- Goods of this Chapter in tablets or similar forms or in packages of a gross weight not exceeding 10 kg	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2562	31052000	Mineral or chemical fertilisers containing the three fertilising elements nitrogen, phosphorus and potassium	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
2563	31053000	- Diammonium hydrogenorthophosphate (diammonium phosphate)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	31054000	- Ammonium dihydrogenorthophosphate (monoammonium Phosphate) and Mixtures thereof with Diammonium hydrogenorthophosphate	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2564		(Diammonium Phosphate)												
2565	31055100	Containing nitrates and phosphates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2566	31055900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2567	31056000	 Mineral or chemical Fertilisers containing the two fertilising elements phosphorus and potassium 	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2568	31059000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2569	32011000	- Quebracho extract	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2570	32012000	- Wattle extract	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2571	32019000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2572	32021000	- Synthetic organic tanning substances	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2573	32029000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2574	32030011	Natural indigo	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2575	32030019	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2576	32030020	Of animal origin	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2577	32041100	Disperse dyes and preparations based thereon	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2578	32041200	Acid dyes, whether or not premetallised, and preparations based thereon; mordant dyes and preparations based thereon	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2579	32041300	Basic dyes and preparations based thereon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2580	32041400	Direct dyes and preparations based thereon	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2581	32041500	Vat dyes (including those usable in that state as pigments) and preparations based thereon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2582	32041600	Reactive dyes and preparations based thereon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2583	32041700	pigments and preparations based thereon	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2584	32041900	Other, including mixtures of colouring matter of two or more of the subheadings Nos. 3204.11 to 3204.19	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2585	32042000	- Synthetic organic products of a kind used as fluorescent brightening	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2586	32049010	Synthetic indigo	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2300	32049010	Synthetic malgo	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2587	32049090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2588	32050000	colour lakes;preparations as specified in Note 3 to this chapter based on colour lakes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2589	32061100	Containing 80% or more by weight of titanium dioxide calculated on the dry matter	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2590	32061900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2591	32062000	- Pigments and preparations based on chromium compounds	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2592	32064100	Ultramarine and preparations based thereon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2593	32064200	Lithopone and other pigments and preparations based on zinc sulphide	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2594	32064900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2595	32065000	- Inorganic products of a kind used as iuminophores	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2596	32071000	- Prepared pigments, Prepared opacifiers, Prepared colours and similar preparations	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2597	32072000	- Vitrifiable enamels and glazes, engobes (slips) and similar preparations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2598	32073000	- Liquid lustres and similar preparations	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2599	32074000	- Glass frit and other glass, in the form of powder, granules or flakes	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2600	32081010	Varnish	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2601	32081090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2602	32082010	Varnish	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2603	32082090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2604	32089010	Varnish	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2605	32089090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2606	32091010	Varnish	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2607	32091090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2608	32099010	Varnish	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2609	32099090	Other	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2610	32100010	Varnish	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2611	32100020	Prepared water pigments for finishing leather	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2612	32100090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2613	32110000	Prepared driers.	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2614	32121000	- Stamping foils	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2615	32129010	Dyes and other colouring matters put up in forms or packings for retail sale	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2616	32129090	Other	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2617	32131010	Modifying tints	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2618	32131090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2619	32139000	- Other	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2620	32141010	Oil based mastics for glazier's putty	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2621	32141020	Wax-based grafting putty and mastics for coating barrels, casks,etc.	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2622	32141030	Resin mastics for technical uses	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2623	32141040	Water-glass based mastics used to seal sparking plugs, engine blocks and sumps, exhaust pipes radiators, etc, and to fill or seal certain joints	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2624	32141050	Zinc oxychloride-based mastics for caulking wood, ceramics, etc	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2625	32141060	Magnesium oxychloride -based mastics for filling cracks in wooden articles	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2626	32141070	Sulphur-based mastics used as hard filling and for fixing pieces in place	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2627	32141080	Plastic-based mastics used to prevent leakage in joints and to seal flooring surfaces, etc	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2628	32141091	Zinc oxide and glycerol-based mastics used for manufacturing acid-resistant coatings, fixing metal pieces to porcelain articles and for joining tubes	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2629	32141092	Rubber-based mastics used ,after adding a hardener, for making flexible protective coatings and for caulking ships	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2630	32141093	Composed sealing waxes, used for caulking cracks, preventing leakage in glass containers, and sealing documents, etc	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
	32141094	Filling mastics for preparing surfaces for painting by levelling out irregularitis and filling in cracks and holes, the paint being applied after	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2631		they have been dried and polished												
2632	32141099	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2633	32149000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2634 2635	32151100	Black Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2636	32151900 32159010	Writing and drawing ink	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2637	32159020	copying ink	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2638	32159030	ballpoint pens ink	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2639	32159040	duplicating machines ink	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2640	32159050	stamping pad ink	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2641	32159060	typewriter ribbons ink	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2642 2643	32159070 32159080	marking ink Invisible ink	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2644	32159080	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2645	33011200	Of orange	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2646	33011300	Of lemon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2647	33011900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2648	33012400	Of peppermint (Mentha piperita)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2649	33012500	Of other mints	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2650 2651	33012900 33013010	Other Dehn Al- Oud (wood resinoids)	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2652	33013010	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2653	33019011	For medical purposes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2654	33019012	Cade water (kady)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2655	33019013	Rose water	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2656	33019014	Flower water	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2657	33019016	Pollen water	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2658 2659	33019017 33019019	Other aqueous solutions of essential oils Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2660	33019019	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2661	33021000	- Of a kind used in the food or drink industries	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2662	33029000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2663	33030010	Perfumes, liquid or solid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2664	33030020	Cologne	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2665 2666	33030090 33041000	Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2667	33041000	- Lip make-up preparations - Eye make-up preparations	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2668	33043010	Nail polishes and varnishes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2669	33043020	Nail varnish removers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2670	33043090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2671	33049110	Baby powders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2672 2673	33049190	Other Toilet vinegar	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2674	33049910 33049920	I ollet vinegar Sunscreen	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2675	33049930	Skin softening preparations	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2676	33049940	Preparations for face make-up and make-up removers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2677	33049990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2678	33051000	- Shampoos	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2679	33052000	- preparations for permanent waving or straightening	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2680 2681	33053000 33059010	- Hair lacquers Hair Oil	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2682	33059010	Hair Oil	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2683		Hair dyeing preparations	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2684	33059090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2685	33061010	Toothpastes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2686	33061020	Denture cleaners	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2687	33061090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2688 2689	33062000 33069010	- Yarn used to clean between the teeth (dental floss) Preparation used as mouth washes and oral perfumes	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2690	33069010	Preparation used as mouth wasnes and oral perfumes Denture fixing preparations	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2691		Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	3333333	* * *	J.0	.,	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0				Annov 2P E2

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2692	33071010	Shaving cream and foam	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2693	33071090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2694	33072000	- Personal deodorants and antiperspirants	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2695	33073000	- Perfumed bath salts and Other bath preparations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2696	33074110	Liquid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2697	33074120	Powdered	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2698	33074130	Incense sticks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2699	33074190	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2700	33074910	In spraying containers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2701	33074920	Activated carbon, used as deodorisers for refrigerators, vehicles, etc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2702	33074990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2703	33079010	Depilatories	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2704	33079020	Perfumed papers and papers impregnated or coated with cosmetics and perfumed sachets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2705	33079040	Solutions for contact lenses or artifical eyes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2706	33079050	Cosmetic and toilet preparations for animals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2707	33079090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2708	34011130	Shaving Soap in blocks	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2709	34011140	Medicated Soap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2710	34011150	Disinfectant Soap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2711	34011170	Paper, wadding, felt and nonwovens, impregnated or covered with soap or detergent, whether or not perfumed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2712	34011180	Toilet soaps, whether or not coloured ,perfumed, abrasive or disinfectant, such as Lux, Camay, etc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2713	34011190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2714	34011920	Rosin or tall oil soaps	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2715	34011930	Industrial soap prepared for special purposes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2716	34011940	Paper, wadding, felt and nonwovens, impregnated or covered with soap or detergent, whether or not perfumed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2717	34011990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2718	34012010	In powder form	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2719	34012020	In paste form	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2720	34012030	In aqueous solution form	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2721	34012090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2722	34013000	- Organic suface- active products and preparations for washing the skin, in the form of liquid or cream and put for retail sale, whether or not containing soap	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2723	34021100	Anionic	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2724	34021200	Cationic	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2725	34021300	Non-ionic	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2726	34021900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2727	34022010	Surface- active agents (For example, Cloroxetc)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2728	34022021	Dry powder (For example, Tide . etc.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2729	34022022	Liquid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2730	34022029	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2731	34029000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2732	34031100	Preparations for the treatment of textile materials, leather, furskins or other materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2733	34031910	Lubricating preparations designed to reduce friction	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2734	34031920	Lubricating preparations used in wire-drawing	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2735	34031930	Cutting oils	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2736	34031940	Bolts or nuts release preparations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2737	34031950	Anti-rust and Anti-corrosion preparations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2738	34031990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2739	34039100	preparations for the treatment of textile materials, leather, furskins or other materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2740	34039900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2741	34042000	- Of poly(oxyethylene)(polyethylene glycol)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2742	34049010	Stamping wayx	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2743	34049090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2744	34051000	- Polishes, creams and similar preparations for footwear or leather	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2745	34052000	- Polishes, creams and similar preparations for the maintenance of wooden furniture, floors or other woodwork	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2746	34053000	- Polishes and similar preparations for coachwork, other than metal Polishes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2747	34054000	- Scouring pastes and powders and Other Scouring preparations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2748	34059010	Glass and mirror polishing preparations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2749	34059020	Metal polishing preparations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2750	34059090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2751	34060000	Candles, tapers and the like.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2752	34070010	Dental wax "dental impression compounds"	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2753	34070020	Preparations for use in dentistry, with a basis of plaster (of calcined gypsum or calcium sulphate)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2754	34070030	Modelling pastes for children's amusement	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2755	34070090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2756	35011000	- Casein	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2757	35019010	Casein glues	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2758	35019090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2759 2760	35021100	Dried	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2760	35021900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2761	35022000	- Milk albumin, including concentrates of two or more whey proteins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2762	35029000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2763	35030010	Gelatin and its derivatives	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2764	35030010	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2765	35040010	Peptones and their derivatives	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2766	35040090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2767	35051010	Dextrin	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2768	35051010	Pregelatinised or swelling starch	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2769	35051020	Etherified or esterified starches	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2770	35051030	Soluble starch (amylogen)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2771	35051040	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2772	35052010	Of dextrins	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2773	35052020	Starch glues	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	35052030	Glues consisting of untreated starch,borax and water-soluble cellulose derivatives or consisting of untreated starch,borax and starch	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2774		ethers												
2775	35052090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2776	35061000	- Products suitable for use as glues or adhesives put up for retail sale as glues or adhesives, not exceeding a net weight of 1 kg	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2777	35069100	Adhesives based on polymers of headings 39.01 to 39.13 or on rubber	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2778	35069900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2779	35071010	Calves rennets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2780	35071090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2781	35079010	Enzymatic preparations for meat tenderizing	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2782	35079020	Enzymatic preparations for purifing fruit juices	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2783	35079030	Enzymatic preparations for desizing textiles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2784	35079040	Pancreatic Enzymes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2785	35079050	Pepsin enzymes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2786	35079060	Malt enzymes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2787	35079090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2788	36010000	Propellent powders.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2789	36020000	Prepared explosives, other than propellent powders.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2790	36030010	Percussion or detonating caps; igniters; electric detonators	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2791	36030090	Safety fuses and detonating fuses	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2792	36041010	For children	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2793	36041020	For festivals and celebrations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2794	36049000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2795	36050000	Matches, other than pyrotechnic articles of heading 36.04.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2796	36061000	- Liquid or liquefied-gas fuels in containers of a kind used for filling or refilling cigarette or similar lighters and of a capacity not exceeding 300	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2797	36069010	Ligther flints	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	33333010	U	5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	5.5

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2798	36069090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2799	37011000	- For X-ray	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2800	37012000	- Instant print film	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2801	37013000	- Other plates and film, with any side exceeding 255 mm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2802	37019100	For colour photography (polychrome)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2803	37019900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2804	37021000	- For X-ray	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2805	37023100	For colour photography (polychrome)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2806	37023200	Other, with silver halide emulsion	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2807	37023900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2808	37024100	Of a width exceeding 610 mm and of a length exceeding 200 m, for colour photography (polychrome)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2809	37024200	Of a width exceeding 610 mm and of a length exceeding 200 m, other than for colour photography	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2810	37024300	Of a width exceeding 610 mm and of a length not exceeding 200 m	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2811	37024400	Of a width exceeding 105 mm but not exceeding 610 mm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2812	37025200	Of a width not exceeding 16 mm .	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	37025300	Of a width exceeding 16 mm but not exceeding 35 mm and of a length	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2813	37025400	not exceeding 30 m, for slides Of a width exceeding 16 mm but not exceeding 35 mm and of a length	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2814	37023400	not exceeding 30 m, other than for slides	3.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2815	37025500	Of a width exceeding 16 mm but not exceeding 35 mm and of a length exceeding 30 m	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2816	37025600	Of a width exceeding 35 mm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2817	37029600	Of a width not exceeding 35 mm but not exceeding 30 mm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2818	37029700	Of a width not exceeding 35 mm and of a length exceeding 30 m	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2819	37029800	Of a width exceeding 35 mm	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2820	37031000	- In rolls of a width exceeding 610 mm	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2821	37032000	- Other, for colour photography (polychrome)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2822	37039000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2823	37040000	Photographic plates, film, paper, paperboard sad textiles, exposed but not developed.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2824	37050000	Photographic plates and film, exposed and developed, other than cinematographic film.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2825	37061010	Cultural, scientism, agricultural, healthy or educational films	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2826	37061010	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2827	37069010	Cultural, scientific, agricultural, healthy or educational films	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2828	37069090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2829	37003030	- Sensitising emulsions	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2830	37079010	Developers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2831	37079020	Fixers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2832	37079030	Intensifiers and reducers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2833	37079040	Toners	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2834	37079050	cleaning agents	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2835	37079090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2836	38011000	- Artificial graphite	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2837	38012000	- Colloidal or semi-Colloidal graphite	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2838	38013000	- Carbonaceous pastes for electrodes and similar pastes for furnace linings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2839	38019010	Mixtures of graphite and mineral oils	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2840	38019090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2841	38021000	- Activated carbon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2842	38029000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2843	38030000	Tall oil, whether or not refined.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	38040000	Residual lyes from the manufacture of wood pulp, whether or not	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2844		concentrated, desugared or chemically treated, including lignin sulphonates, but excluding tall oil of heading 38.03.												
2845	38051000	- Gum, wood or sulphate turpentine oils	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2846	38059000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2847	38061000	- Rosin and Resin acids	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	38062000	- Salts of rosin, of resin acids or of derivatives of rosin or resin acids, other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2848		than salts of rosin adducts												0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2849	38063000	- Ester gums	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2850	38069000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	38070000	Wood tar; wood tar oils; wood creosote; wood naphtha; vegetable pitch;	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		brewers' pitch and similar preparations based on rosin, resin acids or on												
2851		vegetable pitch.												
	38085200	DDT (ISO) (clofenotane (INN)), in packings of a net weight content not	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2852		exceeding 300 g												
2853	38085900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2854	38086100	In packings of a net weight content not exceeding 300 g	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	38086200	In packings of a net weight content exceeding 300 g but not exceeding	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2855		7.5 kg												
2856	38086900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2857	38089111	Of amonium phshpide	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2858	38089119	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	38089210	Containing Bromomithan (methyl bromide) or bromochloromethane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2859														
2860	38089290	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	38089310	Containing bromomithan (methyl bromide) or bromochloromethane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2861														
2862	38089390	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2052	38089410	Containing Bromomithan (methyl bromide) or bromochloromethane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2863														
2864	38089490	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	38089910	Containing Bromomithan (methyl bromide) or bromochloromethane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2865														
2866	38089990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2867	38091010	Ironing starch (e.g. Merito)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2868	38091090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2000	38099110	Softening agents of a kind used on clothes & towels (such as lenor.etc)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2869														
2870	38099190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2871	38099200	Of a kind used in the paper or like industries	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2872	38099300	Of a kind used in the leather or like industries	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	38101000	- Pickling preparations for metal surfaces; soldering brazing or welding powders and pastes consisting of metal and other materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2873														
2874	38109000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2875	38111100	Based on lead compounds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2876	38111900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2877	38112100	Containing petroleum oils or oils obtained from bituminous minerals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2878	38112900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2879	38119000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2880	38121000	- Prepared rubber accelerators	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2881	38122000	- Compound plasticisers for rubber or Plastics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	38123100	Mixtures of oligomers of 2,2,4-trimethyl-1,2-dihydroquinoline (TMQ)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2882														
2883	38123900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2884	38130010	Containing bromochlorodiflouromethane or bromo trifloromethane or	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2004	20120020	bromotetrafluoro ethanes	5.0	Λ	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2885	38130020	Containing methane, ethane or propyne	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2003	38130030	hydrobromofluorocarbonates (HCFCs)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2886	20120030	Containing methane, ethane or propyne	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2887	38130040	hydrobromochlorocarbonates (HCFCs) Containing bromochloromethane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2888	38130040	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2000	38130090	Containing methane, ethane or propyne chlorofloro carbonates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	30140010	(CFCs), whether or not containing hydrochlorofluorocarbonates (HCFCs)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2889		(101 cs)												
	38140020	Containing methane, ethane or propyne	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		hydrochlorofluorocarbonates (HCFCs), but not containing												
2890		chlorofluorocarbonates (CFCs)												
. ——		•						-						

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2891	38140030	Containing carbon tetrachloride, bromochloromethane or 1, 1, 1 - trichloroethane (methylchloroform)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2892	38140090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2893	38151100	with nickel or nickel compounds as the active substance	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2894	38151200	with precious metal or precious metal compounds as the active substance	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2895	38151900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2896	38159000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2897	38160000	Refractory cements, mortars, concretes and similar compositions, other than products of heading 38.01.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2898	38170000	Mixed alkylbenzenes and mixed alkylnaphthalenes, other than those of heading 27.07 or 29.02.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2899	38180000	Chemical elements doped for use in electronics, in the form of discs, wafers or similar forms; chemical compounds doped for use in electronics.	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2900	38190000	Hydraulic brake fluids and other prepared liquids for hydraulic transmission, not containing or containing less than 70 % by weight of petroleum oils or oils obtained from bituminous minerals.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2901	38200000	Anti-0%zing preparations and prepared de-icing fluids.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2902	38210000	Prepared culture media for the development or maintenance of micro- organisms (including viruses and the like) or of plant, human or animal cells.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2903	38220000	Diagnostic or laboratory reagents on a backing and prepared diagnostic or laboratory reagents, whether or not on a backing, other than those of heading 30.02 or 30.06; certified reference materials.	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2904	38231100	Stearic acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2905	38231200	Oleic acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2906	38231300	Tall oil fatty acids	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2907	38231900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2908	38237000	- Industrial fatty alcohols	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2909	38241000	- Prepared binders for foundry moulds or cores	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2910	38243000	- Non-agglomerated metal carbides mixed together or with metallic binders	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2911	38244000	- Prepared Additives for cements, mortars or concretes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2912	38245000	- Non-refractory mortars and concretes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2913	38246000	- Sorbitol, other than that of subheading 2905.44	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2914	38247100	Containing chlorofluorocarbons(CFCs), whether or not containing hydrochlorofluorocarbons(HCFCs), perfluorocarbons(PFCs) or hydroflorocarbons(HFCs)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2915	38247200	Containing bromochlorodifluoromethane, bromotrifluoromethane or dibromotetrafluoroethanes	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2916	38247300	Containing hydrombromofluorocarbons(HBFCs)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2917	38247400	Containing hydrochloroofluorocarbons(HCFCs), whether or not containing perfluorocarbons(PFCs) or hydrofluorocarbons(HFCs), but containing chlorofluorocarbons(CFCs)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2918	38247500	Containing carbon tetrachloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2919	38247600	Containing 1,1,1 - trichloroethane(methyl chloroform)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2920	38247700	Containing bromomethane (methyl bromide) or bromochloromethane	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2921	38247800	Contining perfluorocarbons(PFCs) or hydrofluorocarbons(HFCs), but not containing chlorofluorocarbons(CFCs) or hydrofluorocarbons(HCFCs)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2922	38247900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2923	38248100	Containing oxirane (ethylene oxide)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2924	38248200	Contining polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs), polychlorinated terphenyls(PCTs) or polychlorinated biphenyls (PBBs)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2925	38248300	Contining tris(2,3 - dibromoropyl) phosphate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2926	38248400	Containing aldrin (ISO), camphechlor (ISO) (toxaphene), chlordane (ISO), chlordecone (ISO), DDT (ISO) (clofenotane (INN), 1,1,1-trichloro-2,2-bis(p-chlorophenyl)ethane), dieldrin (ISO, INN), endosulfan (ISO), endrin	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2927	38248500	Containing 1,2,3,4,5,6-hexachlorocyclohexane (HCH (ISO)), including lindane (ISO, INN)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2928	38248600	Containing pentachlorobenzene (ISO) or hexachlorobenzene (ISO)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2929	38248700	Containing perfluorooctane sulphonic acid, its salts, perfluorooctane sulphonamides, or perfluorooctane sulphonyl fluoride	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2930	38248800	Containing tetra-, penta-, hexa- hepta- or octabromodiphenyl ether	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2931	38249100	Mixtures and preparations consisting mainly of (5-ethyl-2-methyl-2-oxido-1,3,2-dioxaphosphinan-5-yl)methyl methyl methylphosphonate and bis[(5-ethyl-2-methyl-2-oxido-1,3,2-dioxaphosphinan-5-yl)methyl] methylphosphonate	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2932	38249910	Ink-removers put up in packings for retail sale	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2933	38249920	Stencil correctors put up in packings for retail sale	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2934 2935	38249930	Ammonia liquors and spent oxide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2935	38249940 38249950	Oxygen stone (Oxylit) Additives for hardening varnishes or glues	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2937	38249960	Getters for vacuum tubes and electric valves	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2938	38249970	Soda-lime prepared by impregnating pure lime with sodium hydroxide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2939	38249980	Anti-rust preparations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2940	38249991	Anti-slip transmission belt preparations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2941	38249992	Starting fluid for petrol engines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2942	38249993	Copying pastes with a basis of gelatin	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2943	38249994	Radiator coolant containing ethyl glycol	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2944	38249995	Phosphonic acid, methyl-dimethyl ester, polymer with oxirane and phosphor pentaoxide	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2945	38249996	phosphonic acid, methyl - mixed with (amino aminomethyl) urea (1:1)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2946	38249997	Mixture of phosphonsior acid, methyl, (5 - ethyl-2-methyl — 1,3,2-dioxanphosphorinan-5-ale) methyl methyl ester, B- oxide with phosphonsior acid, methyl, di[(5 - ethyl-2-methyl-2 oxidized 1,3,2 dioxannhosphorinan-5-	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2947	38249998	2,4,6 -Tripropyl - 1,3,5,2,4,6, trioxa triphosphinan (in a solvent).	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2948	38249999	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2949	38251000	- Municipal Waste	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2950	38252000	- Sewage slude	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2951 2952	38253000 38254100	- Clinical waste	0.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2952	38254900	Halogenated Other	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2954	38255000	- Wastes of metal pickling liguors, hydraulic fluids, brake fluids and anti- 0%ze fluids	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2955	38256100	Mainly containing organic constituents	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2956	38256900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2957	38259000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2958	38260000	Biodiesel and mixtures thereof, not containing or containing oils obtained from bituminous containing less than 70% by weight of petroleum oils or obtained from bituminous minerals	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2959	39011000	- Polyethylene having a specific gravity of less than 0.94	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2960	39012000	- Polyethylene having a specific gravity of 0.94 or more	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2961	39013000	- Ethylene-vinyl acetate copolymers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2962	39014000	- Ethylene-alpha-olefin copolymers, having a specific gravity of less than 0.94	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2963 2964	39019000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2964	39021000 39022000	- Polypropylene - Polyisobutylene	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2966	39022000	- Propylene copolymers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2967	39023000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2968	39031100	Expansible	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2969	39031900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2970	39032000	- Styrene-acrylonitrile (SAN) copolymers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2971	39033000	- Acrylonitrile-butadiene-Styrene (ABS) copolymers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
2972	39039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2973	39041000	- Poly(vinyl chloride), not Mixed with any Other substances	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2974	39042100	Non-plasticised	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2975	39042200	Plasticised	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2976	39043000	- Vinyl chloride-vinyl acetate copolymers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2977	39044000	- Other vinyl chloride copolymers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2978	39045000	- Vinylidene chloride polymers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2979 2980	39046100	Polytetrafluoroethylene	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2980	39046900	- Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2982	39049000 39051200	In aqueous dispersion	5.0	C.	4.0	0.0 3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2983	39051200	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2984	39052100	In aqueous dispersion	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2985	39052900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2986	39053000	- Poly(vinyl alcohol), whether or not containing unhydrolysed acetate groups	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2987	39059100	Copolymers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2988	39059900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2989	39061000	- Poly(methyl methacrylate)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2990	39069000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2991	39071000	- Polyacetals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2992	39072000	- Other polyethers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2993	39073000	- Epoxide resins	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2994 2995	39074000 39075000	- Polycarbonates	5.0 5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2996	39075000	- Alkyd resins Having a viscosity number of 78 ml/g or higher	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2997	39076900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2998	39077000	- Poly(lactic acid)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2999	39079100	Unsaturated	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3000	39079900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3001	39081000	- Polyamide - 6, -11, -12, - 6,6, - 6,9, - 6,10 or - 6,12	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3002	39089000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3003	39091000	- Urea resins; thiourea resins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3004	39092000	- Melamine resins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3005	39093100	Poly(methylene phenyl isocyanate) (crude MDI, polymeric MDI)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3006	39093900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3007	39094000	- Phenolic resins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3008	39095000	- Polyurethanes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3009	39100000 39111000	Silicones in primary forms Petroleum resins, coumarone, indene or coumarone-indene resins and	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3010		polyterpenes												
3011	39119000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3012 3013	39121100	Non-plasticised	5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3013	39121200 39122000	plasticised - Cellulose nitrates (including collodions)	5.0 5.0	C	4.0 4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3014	39122000	Carboxymethylcellulose and its salts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3016	39123100	Other	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3017	39129000	- Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3018	39131000	- Alginic acid, its salts and esters	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3019	39139000	- Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3020	39140000	lon-exchangers based on polymers of headings Nos. 39.01 to 39.13, in primary forms.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3021	39151000	- Of polymers of ethylene	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3022	39152000	- Of polymers of styrene	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3023	39153000	- Of polymers of vinyl chloride	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3024	39159000	- Of Other Plastics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3025	39161010	Monofilament of which any cross-sectional dimension exceeds 1 mm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3026	39161020	Rods, sticks and profiles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3027	39162010	Monofilament of which any cross-sectional dimension exceeds 1 mm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3028	39162020	Rods, sticks and profiles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3029	39169010	Monofilament of which any cross-sectional dimension exceeds 1 mm	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3030	39169020	Rods, sticks and profile shapes	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3031	39171000	- Artificial guts (sausage casings) of hardened protein or of cellulosic materials	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3032	39172100	Of polymers of ethylene	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3033	39172200	Of polymers of propylene	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3034	39172300	Of polymers of vinyl chloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3035	39172900	Of other plastics	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3036	39173100	Flexible tubes pipes and hoses, having a minimum burst pressure of 27.6 MPa	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3037	39173210	Drinking straws	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3038	39173290	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3039	39173300	Other, not reinforced or otherwise combined with Other materials, with fittings	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3040	39173900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3041	39174000	- Fittings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3042	39181000	- Of polymers of vinyl chloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3043	39189000	- Of Other Plastics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3044	39191000	- In rolls of a width not exceeding 20 cm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3045	39199000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3046	39201000	- Of polymers of ethylene	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3047	39202000	- Of polymers of propylene	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3048	39203000	- Of polymers of styrene	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3049	39204300	Containing by weight not less than 6% of plasticisers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3050	39204910	Tableclothes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3051	39204990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3052	39205100	Of poly (methyl methacrylate)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3053	39205900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3054 3055	39206100 39206200	Of polycarbonates Of poly (ethylene terephthalate)	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3056	39206200	Of unsaturated polyesters	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3057	39206300	Of other polyesters	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3058	39207100	Of regenerated cellulose	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3059	39207300	- Of cellulose acetate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3060	39207900	Of other cellulose derivatives	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3061	39209100	Of poly (vinyl butyral)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3062	39209200	Of polyamides	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3063	39209300	Of amino-resins	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3064	39209400	Of phenolic resins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3065	39209900	Of other plastics	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3066	39211100	Of polymers of styrene	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3067	39211200	Of polymers of vinyl chloride	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3068	39211300	Of polyurethanes	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3069	39211400	Of regenerated cellulose	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3070	39211900	Of other plastics	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3071	39219000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3072	39221000	- Baths, shower-baths, sinks and wash-basins	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3073	39222000	- Lavatory seats and covers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3074	39229000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3075	39231010	For transportation of poultry	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3076	39231020	For transportaion of dairy products and beverages	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3077 3078	39231090 39232110	Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3078	39232110 39232190	Biodegradable Other						0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0		
3079	39232190 39232910	Other Biodegradable	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3081	39232910	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3082	39232990	- Carboys, bottles, flasks and similar articles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3082	39233000	- Spools, cops, bobbins and similar supports	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3084	39235000	- Stoppers, lids, caps and other closures	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3085	39239000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3086	39241010	Containers for keeping the ice and foods	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3087	39241020	Forks, spoons, and knives	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
<u> </u>						J.0				0.0				

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3088	39241031	Of cellualr plastic (foam)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3089	39241039	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3090	39241040	Nursing bottles	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3091	39241090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3092	39249010	Holders for tooth-brushes, paper napkins and cups for toilet	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3093	39249030	Ashtrays	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3094	39249040	Clothes hangers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3095	39249090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3096	39251000	- Reservoirs tanks, vats and similar containers, of a capacity exceeding	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3096	39252000	300 L - Doors, windows and their frames and thresholds for doors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3037	39253000	- Shutters, blinds (including Venetian blinds) and similar articles and parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3098	33233000	thereof	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3099	39259000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3100	39261000	- Office or school supplies	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3101	39262010	Medical gloves of plastics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3102	39262090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3103	39263000	- Fittings for furniture, coachwork or the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3104	39264000	- Statuettes and other ornamental articles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3105	39269031	Containers for urine and stool specimens	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3106	39269032	Pustular plates for medical culture	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3107	39269039	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3108	39269040	Screws, bolts, washers and similar fittings of general use	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2400	39269050	Fasteners of handbags, corners for suit-cases, suspension hooks,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3109	20252254	protective cups and glides for placing under furniture											2.2	
3110	39269061	For goods	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3111 3112	39269069 39269070	Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3112		Conveyor belts and transmission belts		A					0.0	0.0	0.0			0.0
3113	39269080	Technical articles for Industrial and agricultural machinery and	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3114	39269091	equipment Rosaries	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3115	39269092	Imitation glass for watches	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3116	39269093	Hand fans	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3117	39269099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3118	40011000	- Natural rubber latex, whether or not Pre-vulcanised	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3119	40012100	Smoked sheets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3120	40012200	Technically specified natural rubber (TSNR)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3121	40012900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3122	40013000	- Balata, gutta-percha, guayule, chicle and similar natural gums	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3123	40021100	Latex	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3124	40021900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3125	40022000	- Butadiene rubber (BR)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3126	40023100	Isobutene-isoprene (butyl), rubber (IIR)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3127 3128	40023900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3128	40024100 40024900	Latex Other	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3130	40024900	Citier Latex	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3131	40025100	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3132	40025300	- Isoprene rubber (IR)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3133	40027000	- Ethylene-propylene-non-conjugated diene rubber (EPDM)	5.0	c	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	40028000	- Mixtures of any product of heading 40.01 with any product of this	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3134		heading												
3135	40029100	Latex	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3136	40029900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3137	40030000	Reclaimed rubber in primary forms or in plates, shects or strip.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	40040000	Waste, parings and scrap of rubber (other than hard rubber) and powders	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3138		and granules obtained therefrom.												
3139	40051000	- Compounded with carbon black or silica	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3140	40052000	- Solutions; dispersions other than those of subheading 4005.10	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3141	40059100	Plates, sheets and strip	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3142	40059900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3143 3144	40061000	- " Camel-back " strips for retreading rubber tyres Tubes	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3144	40069010	Tunes	5.0	L	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	U.U	U.U	U.U	0.0	U.U	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3145	40069020	Rings, discs and washers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3146	40069030	Threads	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3147	40069040	Plates, sheets and strips	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3148	40069090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3149	40070000	Vulcanised rubber thread and cord.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3150	40081100	Plates, sheets and strip	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3151	40081900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3152	40082100	Plates, sheets and strip	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3153	40082900	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3154 3155	40091110 40091190	For transportation equipment Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3156	40091190	For transportation equipment	5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3157	40091210	Other	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3158	40091230	For transportation equipment	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3159	40092190	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3160	40092210	For transportation equipment	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3161	40092290	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3162	40093110	For transportation equipment	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3163	40093190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3164	40093210	For transportation equipment	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3165	40093290	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3166	40094110	For transportation equipment	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3167	40094190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3168	40094210	For transportation equipment	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3169	40094290	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3170	40101100	Reinforced only with metal	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3171	40101200	Reinforced only with textile materials	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3172	40101900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	40103100	Endless transmission belts of trapezoidal cross-section (V-belts), V-	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3173		ribbed, of an outside circumference exceeding 60 cm but not exceeding												
31/3	40103200	180 cm Endless transmission belts of trapezoidal cross-section (V-belts), other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	40103200	thanV-ribbed, of an outside cicumference exceeding 60 cm but not	5.0	C	4.0	5.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3174		exceeding 180 cm												
31/4	40103300	- Endless transmission belts of trapezoidal cross-section (V-belts), V-	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	.0105500	ribbed, of an outside circumference exceeding 180 cm but not exceeding	5.0	ŭ		5.5	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3175		240cm												
	40103400	Endless transmission belts of trapezoidal cross-section (V-belts),other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		than V-ribbed, of an outside circumference exceeding 180 cm but not												
3176		exceeding 240cm												
	40103500	Endless synchronous belts, of an outside circumference exceeding 60	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3177		cm but not exceeding 150 cm												
	40103600	Endless synchronous belts, of an outside circumference exceeding 150	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3178		cm but not exceeding 198 cm												
3179	40103900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3180	40111000	- Of a kind used on motor cars (including station wagons and racing cars)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3180	40112000	- Of a kind used on buses or lorries	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3182	40112000	- Of a kind used on buses or fornes - Of a kind used on aircraft	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3183	40113000	- Of a kind used on motorcycles	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3184	40115000	- Of a kind used on hiotorcycles	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3185	40117000	- Of a kind used on agricultural or forestry vehicles and machines	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	40118000	- Of a kind used on construction, mining or industrial handling vehicles	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3186		and machines		-									-	
3187	40119000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	40121100	Of kind used on motor cars (including station wagons and racing cars)	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
3188														
3189	40121200	Of a kind used on buses or lorries	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
3190	40121300	Of a kind used on buses aircraft	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
3191	40121900	Other	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
3192	40122000	- Used pneumatic tyres	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
3193	40129000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3194	40131000	- Of a kind used on motor cars (including station wagons and racing cars), buses or lorries	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3195	40132000	- Of a kind used on bicycles	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3196	40139000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3197	40141000	- Sheath contraceptives	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3198	40149010	Cannulas, ice-bags, syringes, hot-water bags,, droppers, droppers' hands, finger-stalls and oxygen bags	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3199	40149020	Teats (nursing nipples)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3200	40149090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3201	40151100	Surgical	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3202	40151910	For fire extinguishing	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3203	40151990	For other use	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3204	40159010	For divers and firemen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3205	40159020	Apparel and clothing accessories for surgeons & radiologists	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3206	40159030	Belts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3207	40159040	Coats, overcoats, aprons, corsets, bibs children's pants and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3208	40159090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3209	40161000	- Of Cellular rubber	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3210	40169100	Floor coverings and mats	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3211	40169200	Erasers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3212	40169300	Gaskets, washers and other seals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3213	40169400	Boat or dock fenders, whether or not inflatable	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3214	40169510	Pneumatic mattresses, pillows and cushions	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3215	40169590	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3216	40169910	Patches, for repairing tire & inner tubes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3217	40169920	Letters, numbers and the like for stamps	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3218	40169930	Parts for railways, tramways and locomotives	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3219	40169940	Parts of motor vehicles of heading Nos. 87.01 to 87.05	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3220	40169950	Parts of motor vehicles of heading 87.10	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3221	40169990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3222	40170010	Powder, waste and scrap	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3223	40170020	Compressors for medical syringes	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3224	40170030	Sanitary wares for bathrooms and the like	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3225 3226	40170040	Drums and washbowls	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3225	40170050	Stoppers Rings and gaskets of non-cellular haredened rubber	5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3228	40170060	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3220	40170090 41012000	- Whole hides and skins, unsplite, of a weight per skin not exceeding 8 kg	5.0 5.0	A	4.0 0.0	3.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3229	41012000	when simply dried, 10 kg when dry-salted, or 16 kg when fresh, wet- salted or otherwise preserved	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3230	41015000	- Whole hides and skins, of a weight exceeding 16 kg	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3231	41013000	- Other, including butts, bends and bellies	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3232	41013000	- With wool on	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3233	41022100	Pickled	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3234	41022900	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3235	41032000	- Of reptiles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3236	41033000	- Of swine.	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
3237	41039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3238	41041100	Full grains, unsplit; grain splits	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3239	41041900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3240	41044100	Full grains, unsplit; grain splits	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3241	41044900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3242	41051000	- In the wet stat (including wet-blue)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3243	41053000	- In the dey state (crust)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3244	41062100	In the wet state (including wet-blue)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3245	41062200	In the dry state (crust)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3246	41063100	In the wet state (including wet-blue)	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
3247	41063200	In the dry state (crust)	Special goods	Н	Special goods		Special goods							Special goods
3248	41064000	- Of reptiles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3249	41069100	In the wet state (including wet-blue)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3250	41069200	In the dry state (crust)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3251	41071100	Full grains, unsplit	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3252	41071200	Grain splits	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3253	41071900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3254	41079100	Full grains, unsplit	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3255	41079200	Grain splits	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3256	41079900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	41120000	Leather further prepared after tanning or crusting, including parchment-	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		dressed leather, of sheep or lamb, without wool on, whether or not split,												
3257		other than leather of heading 41.14.												
3258	41131000	- Of goats or kids	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3259	41132000	- Of swine	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
3260	41133000	- Of reptiles	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3261	41139000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3262	41141000	- Chamois (including combination chamois)leather	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3263	41142000	- Patent leather and patent laminated leather; metallised leather.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	41151000	- Composition leather with a basis of leather or leather fibre, in slabs,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3264		sheets or strip, whether or not in rolls												
	41152000	- Parings and other waste of leather or of composition leather, not	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		suitable for the manufacture of leather articles; leather dust, powder and												
3265	40040000	flour				0.0								2.0
	42010000	Saddlery and harness for any animal (including traces, leads, knee pads,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2266		muzzles, saddle cloths, saddle bags dog coats and the like), of any												
3266 3267	42021110	material Trunks and suitcases	F 0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3267	42021110 42021120		5.0 5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3269	42021120	Briefcases School satchels	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3270	42021130	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3270		Trunks and suitcases		A	0.0				0.0	0.0				0.0
3271	42021210 42021220	Briefcases	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3273	42021220	School satchels	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3274	42021230	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3275	42021230	With outer surface of wood	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3276	42021910	With outer surface of wood	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3277	42021920	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3278	42022100	With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3279	42022200	With outer surface of plastic sheeting or of textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3280	42022900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3281	42023100	With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3282	42023200	With outer surface of plastic sheeting or of textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3283	42023900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3284	42029100	With outer surface of leather or of composition leather	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3285	42029200	With outer surface of plastic sheeting or of textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3286	42029900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3287	42031000	- Articles of apparel	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3288	42032100	Specially designed for use in sports	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3289	42032900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3290	42033000	- Belts and bandoliers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3291	42034000	- Other clothing accessories	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3292	42050010	Chamois leather made especially for car wipers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3293	42050020	Unstuffed pouffe cases	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3294	42050030	Shoelaces of leather	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3295	42050040	Desk pads of leather or covered with leather	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	42050050	Waterskins , envelopes and other ornamented articles other than	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3296		thoseof heading 42.02	_						_				_	_
3297	42050060	Parts of straps, buckles, locks and frames, covered with leather	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3298	42050090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
12200	42060000	Articles of gut (other than silk-worm gut), of goldbeater's skin, of bladders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3299	42041005	or of tendons.	F 0			0.0	0.0	0.0	6.0			0.0	0.0	0.0
3300	43011000	- Of mink, whole, with or without head, tail or paws	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1 1	43013000	- Of lamb, the following: Astrakhan, Broadtail, Caracul, Persian and	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3301		similar lamb, Indian, Chinese, Mongolian or Tibetan lamb, whole, with or												
3302	43016000	without head, tail or paws - Of fox, whole, with or without head, tail or paws	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3302	43018000	- Other furskins, whole, with or without head, tail or paws	5.0	Δ	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3303	+3010000	other raiskins, whole, with or without head, tail or paws	3.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3304	43019000	- Heads, tails, paws and other pieces or cuttings, suitable for furriers' use	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3305	43021100	Of mink	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3306	43021900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3307	43022000	- Heads, tails, paws and Other pieces or cuttings, not assembled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3308	43023000	- Whole skins and pieces or cuttings thereof, assembled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3309	43031010	Men's stoles of furskin	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3310	43031090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3311	43039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3312	43040010	Artificial fur in the form of pieces	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3313	43040020	Men's stoles of artificial furskin	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3314	43040090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3315 3316	44011100	Coniferous	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3317	44011200 44012100	Non-Coniferous Coniferous	0.0	- '`	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3318	44012100	Non-Coniferous	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3319	44012200	Wood pellets	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3320	44013900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3321	44014000	- Sawdust and wood waste and scrap, not agglomerated	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3322	44021000	- Of bamboo	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3323	44029000	- Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3324	44031110	Telegraph, telephone or electrical power transmission poles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3325	44031190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3326	44031210	Telegraph, telephone or electrical power transmission poles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3327	44031290	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3328	44032110	Telegraph, telephone or electrical power transmission poles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3329	44032190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3330	44032210	Telegraph, telephone or electrical power transmission poles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3331	44032290	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3332	44032310	Telegraph, telephone or electrical power transmission poles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3333	44032390	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3334	44032410	Telegraph, telephone or electrical power transmission poles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3335 3336	44032490	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3335	44032510	Telegraph, telephone or electrical power transmission poles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3338	44032590 44032610	Other Telegraph, telephone or electrical power transmission poles	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3339	44032610	Other	5.0	Α Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3340	44032690	Telegraph, telephone or electrical power transmission poles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3341	44034190	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3342	44034920	Telegraph, telephone or electrical power transmission poles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3343	44034990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3344	44039120	Telegraph, telephone or electrical transmission poles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3345	44039190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	44039300	Of beech (Fagus spp.), of which any cross-sectional dimension is 15 cm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3346		or more												
3347	44039400	Of beech (Fagus spp.), other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	44039500	Of birch (Betula spp.), of which any cross-sectional dimension is 15 cm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3348		or more												
3349	44039600	Of birch (Betula spp.), other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3350	44039700	Of poplar and aspen (Populus spp.)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3351	44039800	Of eucalyptus (Eucalyptus spp.).	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3352 3353	44039920 44039990	Telegraph, telephone or electrical power transmission poles Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3353		Otner Hoopwood of wood, used in the manufacture of barrel hoops and			0.0		0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0		
3354	44041010	hurdles	5.0	A		0.0		0.0		0.0			0.0	0.0
3355	44041020	Split poles used as supports in horticulture and agriculture, for fencing or in the some cases as celiling, or roofing laths	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3356	44041030	wooden sticks, roughly trimmed but not turned, bent or otherwise worked, for the manufacture of walking-sticks, and handles for tools, etc.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	44041040	Pointed piles, pickets and stakes, whether or not peeled or	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3357		impreganted with preservative, but not sawn lengthwise												

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3358	44041050	Chipwood, for the manufacture of chip-baskets, sieves, matches boxesetc.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3359	44041090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3360	44042010	Hoopwood for barrel starves and paritions	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3361	44042020	Split poles used as supports in horticiture and agriculture, for fencing or in the some cases as celiling, or roofing laths	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3362	44042030	Wooden sticks, roughly trimmed but not turned, bent or otherwise worked, for the manufacture of walking-sticks, and handles for tools, etc.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3363	44042040	Pointed piles, pickets and stakes, whetheror not peeled or impregnated with preservative, but not sawn lengthwise	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3364	44042050	Chipwood, for the manufacture of chip-baskets, sieves, match boxes,etc.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3365	44042090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3366	44050010	Wood wool	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3367	44050020	Wood flour	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3368	44061100	Coniferous	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3369	44061200	Non- coniferous	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3370	44069100	Coniferous	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3371	44069200	Non-Coniferous	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3372	44071110	Planed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3373 3374	44071120 44071190	End-jointed Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3375	44071190	Other Planed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3376	44071210	End-jointed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3377	44071220	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3378	44071230	Planed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3379	44071920	End-jointed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3380	44071990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3381	44072100	Mahogany (Swietenia spp.)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3382	44072200	Virla, Imbuia and Balsa	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3383	44072510	Planed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3384	44072520	End-jointed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3385	44072590	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3386	44072610	Planed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3387	44072620	End-jointed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3388	44072690	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3389	44072700	Sapelli	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3390	44072800	Iroko	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3391	44072900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3392	44079110	Planed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3393	44079120	End-jointed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3394	44079190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3395	44079210	Planed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3396	44079220	End-jointed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3397 3398	44079290	Other Of maple (Acer supp.)	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3398	44079300 44079400	Of maple (Acer supp.) Of cherry (Prunus spp.)	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3400	44079400	Of cherry (Prunus spp.) Of ash (Fraxinus spp.)	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3400	44079600	Of astr (Fraxillus spp.)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3401	44079700	Of poplar and aspen (Populus spp.).	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3403	44079910	Planed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3404	44079910	End-jointed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3405	44079990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3406	44081010		5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3407	44081020	End-jointed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3408	44081090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3409	44083110	Planed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3410	44083120	End-jointed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3411	44083190	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3412	44083910	Planed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3413	44083920	End-jointed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3414	44083990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3415	44089010	Planed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3416	44089020	End-jointed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3417	44089090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3418	44091010	Tongued wood	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3419	44091020	Chamfered wood	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3420	44091030	Planed panels with rounded edges	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3421	44091040	V-jointed wood (tongued, grooved or chamfered)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3422	44091050	Tongued or grooved wood for ceilings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	44091060	Moulded wood (frame sticks, mouldings or beadings) used for the	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		manufacture of picture frames, decoration of walls, furniture, doors and												
3423		other carpentry or joinery works												
	44091070	Rounded wood,in form of sticks of round section, of a kind used in	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		the manufacture of matches, splints, footwear nails, wooden sun-blinds												
3424		(pinoleum blinds)etc.												
3425	44091090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	44092110	Moulded wood (frame sticks, mouldings or beadings), used for the	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		manufacture of picture frames, decoration of walls furniture, doors and												
3426		other carpentry or ioinery works												
3427	44092190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3428	44092200	Of tropical wood	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	44092910	Moulded wood (frame sticks, mouldings or beadings), used for the	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		manufacture of picture frames, decoration of walls furniture, doors and												
3429		other carpentry or ioinery works												
3430	44092990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3431	44101100	Particle board	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3432	44101200	Oriented strand board (OSB)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3433	44101900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3434	44109000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3435	44111200	Of a thickness not exceeding 5 mm	5.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3436	44111300	Of a thickness exceeding 5 mm but not exceeding 9 mm	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3437 3438	44111400	- Of a thickness exceeding 9 mm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3438	44119200 44119300	Of a density exceeding 0.8 g/cm3	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3440	44119400	Of a density exceeding 0.5 g/cm3 but not exceeding 0.8 g/cm3 Of a density exceeding 0.5 g/cm3	5.0	Α Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3441	44119400	- Of bamboo	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3442	44121000	With at least one outer ply of tropical wood	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3442	44123100	Other, with at least one outer ply of non-coniferous wood of the species	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	44125500		5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		alder (Alnus spp.), ash (Fraxinus spp.), beech (Fagus spp.), birch (Betula												
		spp.), cherry (Prunus spp.), chestnut (Castanea spp.), elm (Ulmus spp.),												
		eucalyptus (Eucalyptus spp.), hickory (Carya spp.), horse chestnut												
		(Aesculus spp.), lime (Tilia spp.), maple (Acer spp.), oak (Quercus spp.),												
		plane tree (Platanus spp.), poplar and aspen (Populus spp.), robinia												
3443		(Robinia spp.), tulipwood (Liriodendron spp.) or walnut (Juglans spp.)												
	44123400	Other, with at least one outer ply of non-coniferous wood not specified	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3444		under subheading 4412.33												
3445	44123900	Other, both outer plies of coniferous wood	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3446	44129400	Blockboard, laminboard and battenboard	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3447	44129900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3448	44130000	Densified wood, in blocks, plates, strips or profile shapes.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	44140000	Wooden frames for paintings, photographs, mirrors or similar objects.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3449														
	44151010	Cases and boxes and small boxes for packing and transport purposes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3450														
3451	44151020	Empty match boxes, whether or not having a striking surface	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3452	44151040	Cable drums	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3453	44151090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3454	44152000	- Pallets, box pallets and other load boards; pallet collars	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3455	44160000	Casks, barrels, vats, tubs and other coopers' products and parts thereof,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3455	44170010	of wood, including staves. Tools, in which the working part is of wood	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3456	44170010 44170020	Tool bodies	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3457	44170020	Handles, for tools	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3430	441/0030	Hamures, IUI tuuis	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3459	44170040	Broom and brush bodies	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3460	44170050	Broom and brush handles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3461	44170060	Shoe lasts for the manufacture of footwear or used for preserving the shape	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3462	44170090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3463	44181000	- Windows, French-windows and their frames	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3464	44182000	- Doors and their frames and thresholds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3465	44184000	- Shuttering for concrete constructional work	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3466	44185000	- Shingles and shakes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3467	44186000	- Posts and beams	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3468	44187300	Of bamboo or with at least the top layer (wear layer) of bamboo	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3469	44187400	Other, for mosaic floors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3470	44187500	Other, multilayer	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3471	44187900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3472	44189100	Of bamboo	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3473	44189910	Handrails for staircases	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3474	44189920	Panels with frames of cellular wood , whether or not covered with sheets of base metals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3475	44189990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3476	44191100	Bread boards, chopping boards and similar boards	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3477	44191200	Chopsticks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3478	44191900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3479	44199000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3480	44201000	- Statuettes and other ornaments, of wood	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	44209010	Small cases and boxes of lacquered wood ; cases and boxes for	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3481		knives, cutlery, scientific apparatus, etc.; pocket boxes; lettre cases, needle work boxes; tobacco iars and sweetmeat boxes etc.												
3482	44209020	Articles of wooden furniture, other than those of chapter 94, (brush	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3483	44209030	hangers, letter trays for office use, ashtrays etc.) Rosaries	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3484	44209040	Censers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3485	44209090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3486	44211000	- Clothes hangers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3487	44219100	Of bamboo	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3488	44219910	Spools, cops, bobbins, sewing thread reels and the like of turned wood	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3489	44219920	Articles for rural works (rabbit-hutches, hen-coops, bee-hives, cages, kennels, troughs, vokes . etc.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3490	44219930	Stage (theatre) scenery	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3491	44219940	Portable ladders	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3492	44219950	Stepped platforms	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3493	44219960	Advertisement boards, signboards, road signs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3494	44219970	Toothpicks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3495	44219980	Screens of different types and their axles, with or without their springs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3496	44219991	Washing boards and ironing boards	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3497	44219992	Clothespegs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3498	44219993	Paving blocks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3499	44219994	Processed splints for matches	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3500	44219995	Wooden pegs or pins for footwear	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3501	44219996	Capacity measures and scales	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3502	44219999	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3503	45011000	- Natural cork, raw or simply prepared	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3504	45019000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3505	45020010	Cubes and blocks for cork manufacturing	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3506	45020020	Plates, cubes and sheets for refrigeration or crops preservation	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3507	45020090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3508	45031000	- Corks and stoppers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3509	45039010	Floats for fishing nets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3510	45039020	Parts for machinery and transportation equipment	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3511	45039030	Discs and rings for lining stoppers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3512	45039040	Articles for refrigeration industry and crops preservation	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3513	45039090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3514	45041010	Articles for refrigeration industry and crops preservation	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3515	45041090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3516	45049010	Floats for fishing nets	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3517 3518	45049020	Parts for machinery and transportation equipment	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3518	45049030 45049040	Corks and stoppers Discs and rings for lining stoppers	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3520	45049090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3521	46012100	Of bamboo	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3522	46012200	Of rattan	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3523	46012900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3524	46019200	Of bamboo	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3525	46019300	Of rattan	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3526	46019400	Of other vegetable materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3527 3528	46019900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3529	46021100 46021200	Of bamboo Of rattan	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3530	46021200	Articles of loofah	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3531	46021990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3532	46029011	Baskets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3533	46029012	Handbags, shopping -bags and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3534	46029013	Travelling-bags and boxes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3535	46029014	Birdcages, beehives and similar articles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3536	46029015	Fish trap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3537	46029016	Houshold articles,tableware and kitchenware	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3538 3539	46029017 46029018	Covers for bottles	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3540	46029018	Articles of luffa, bath luffa and the like	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3541	46029090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3542	47010000	Mechanical wood pulp.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3543	47020000	Chemical wood pulp, dissolving grades.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3544	47031100	Coniferous	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3545	47031900	Non-coniferous	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3546	47032100	Coniferous	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3547	47032900	Non-coniferous	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3548	47041100	Coniferous	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3549 3550	47041900 47042100	Non-coniferous Coniferous	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3551	47042100	Non-coniferous	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3331	47050000	Wood pulp obtained by a combination of mechanical and chemical	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3552	1,050000	pulping processes.	5.0	,,	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3553	47061000	- Cotton linters pulp	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	47062000	- Pulps of fibres derived from recovered (waste and scap) paper or	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3554		paperboard												
3555	47063000	- Other, of bamboo	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3556	47069100	Mechanical	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3557	47069200	Chemical Obtained by a combination of mechanical and chemical processes	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3558	47069300	Obtained by a combination of mechanical and chemical processes	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5555	47071000	- Unbleached kraft paper or paperboard or corrugated paper or	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3559		paperboard	2.0		2.0	2.0	0	2.0	2.0	2.0	2.0	2.0	2.0	5.5
	47072000	- Other paper or paperboard made mainly of bleached chemical pulp, not	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3560		coloured in the mass												
	47073000	- Paper or paperboard made mainly of mechanical pulp (for example,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3561		newspapers, journals and similar printed matter)												
3562	47079010	Old news papers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3563	47079090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3564 3565	48010000	Newsprint, in rolls or sheets Hand-made paper and paperboard	5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2002	48021000 48022000	- Hand-made paper and paperboard - Paper and paperboard of a kind used as a base for photo- sensitive, heat-	5.0 5.0	C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3566	40022000	sensitive or electro-sensitive paper or paperboard	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3567	48024000	- Wallpaper base	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3568	48025400	Weighing less than 40 g/m2	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		-												

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10															
3569	48025500	Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2 , in rolls	5.0	F	EXC 3570	48025600	Weighing 40 g/m2 or more but not more than 150 g/m2, in sheets with one sid not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297	5.0	F	EXC 3570	48025700	mm in the unfolded state Other, weighing 40 g/m2 or more but more than 150 g/m2	5.0	F	EXC 3572	48025800	Weighing more than 150 g/m2	5.0		4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3573	48025800	In rolls	5.0	Δ	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3373	48026200	In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3574	10020200	exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3575	48026900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3576	48030010	Toilet or facial tissue stock, towel or napkin stock and similar paper of a kind used for household or sanitary purposes,	5.0	F	EXC 3577	48030090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0										
3578	48041100	Unbleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3579	48041900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3580	48042100	Unbleached	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3581 3582	48042900 48043100	Other Unbleached	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3582	48043100	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3584	48044100	Unbleached	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3585	48044200	Bleached uniformly throughout the mass and of which more than 95% by weight of the total fibre content consists of wood fibres obtained by a chemical process	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3586	48044900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3587	48045100	Unbleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3588	48045200	Bleached uniformly throughout the mass and of which more than 95% by weight of the total fibre content consists of wood fibres obtained by a chemical process	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3589	48045900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3590	48051100	Semi-chemical fluting paper	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3591	48051200	Straw fluting paper	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3592	48051910	Fluting paper of recycled liner board weighing 150 g/m2 Or less	5.0	F	EXC 3593	48051920	Fluting paper of recycled liner board weighing more than150 g/m2	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0										
3594	48051990	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3595	48052400	Weighing 150 g/m2 or less	5.0	F	EXC 3596 3597	48052500	Weighing more than 150 g/m2	5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0										
3597	48053000 48054000	- Sulphite wrapping paper - Filter paper and paperboard	5.0 5.0	C	4.0 4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3599	48054000	- Felt paper and paperboard	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3600	48059100	Weighing 150 g/m2 or less	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3601	48059200	Weighing morethan 150 g/m2 but less 225 g/m2	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3602	48059300	Weiging 225 g/m2 or more.	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3603	48061000	- Vegetable parchment	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3604	48062000	- Greaseproof papers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3605	48063000	- Tracing papers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3606	48064000	- Glassine and Other glazed transparent or translucent papers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3607	48070000	Composite paper and paperboard (made by sticking flat layers of paper or paperboard together with an adhesive), not surface-coated or impregnated, whether or not internally reinforced, in rolls or sheets.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3608	48081000	- Corrugated paper and paperboard, whether or not perforated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3609	48084000	- kraft paper, creped or crinkled, whether or not embossed or perforated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3610	48089000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3611	48092000	- Self-copy paper	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3612	48099000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3613	48101300	In rolls	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0															
3614	48101400	In sheets with one side not exceeding 435 mm and the other side not exceeding 297 mm in the unfolded state	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0															
3615	48101900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5 0.0	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0															
3616 3617	48102200	Light-weight coated paper	5.0 5.0	C E	4.0 4.5	3.0 4.0	2.0 3.5	1.0 3.0	2.5	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.5	0.0 1.0	0.0 0.5	0.0															
2017	48102900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	U.5	0.0															

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10					
IVO.	48103100	Bleached uniformly throughout the mass and of which more than 95%	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3618		by weight of the total fibre content consists of wood fibres obtained by a chemical process, and weighing I 50 g/m2 or less																	
	48103200	Bleached uniformly throughout the mass and of which more than 95%	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3619		by weight of the total fibre content consists of wood fibres obtained by a chemical process, and weighing more than 150 g/m2																	
3620	48103900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3621 3622	48109200 48109900	Multi-ply Other	5.0 5.0	E	4.5 0.0	4.0 0.0	3.5 0.0	3.0 0.0	2.5 0.0	2.0 0.0	1.5 0.0	1.0 0.0	0.5	0.0					
3623	48109900	- Other - Tarred, bituminised or asphalted paper and paperboard	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3624	48114110	In rolls or tapes of a width not exceeding 36 cm	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0					
3625	48114190	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0					
3626 3627	48114900 48115100	Other Bleached, weighing more than 150 g/m2	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3628	48115100	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0					
	48116000	- Paper and paperboard, coated, impregnated or covered with wax,	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3629		paraffin wax, stearin, oil or glycerol		_															
3630	48119000	- Other paper, paperboard, cellulose wadding and webs of cellulose fibres	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0					
3631 3632	48120000 48131000	Filter blocks, slabs and plates, of paper pulp In the form of booklets or tubes	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3633	48132000	- In rolls of a width not exceeding 5 cm	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3634	48139000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
	48142000	- Wallpaper and similar wall coverings, consisting of paper coated or	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3635		covered, on the face side, with a grained, embossed, coloured, design-																	
3636	48149000	printed or otherwise decorated laver of plastics - Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3637	48162000	- Self-copy paper	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3638	48169000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3639 3640	48171000 48172000	- Envelopes - Letter cards, plain postcards and correspondence cards	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3040	48172000	- Boxes, pouches, wallets and Writing compendiums, of paper or	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3641		paperboard, containing an assortment of paper stationery					-												
3642 3643	48181000 48182000	- Toilet paper	5.0	F C	EXC 4.0	EXC	EXC 2.0	EXC 1.0	0.0	EXC 0.0	EXC 0.0	EXC	EXC 0.0	0.0					
3644	48182000	- Handkerchiefs, cleansing or facial tissues and towels Tablecloths	5.0 5.0	C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3645	48183090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3646	48185000	- Articles of apparel and Clothing accessories	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3647 3648	48189000 48191010	- Other	5.0 5.0	A E	0.0 4.5	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.5	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.5	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.5	0.0 1.0	0.0 0.5	0.0					
3649	48191010	For perfumes, Jewelry and gifts Other	5.0	F	EXC 3650	48192010	For perfumes, Jewelry and gifts	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
3651	48192090	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0					
3652 3653	48193000 48194000	- Sacks and bags, having a base of a width of 40 cm or more - Other Sacks and bags, including cones	5.0 5.0	C F	4.0 4.5	3.0 4.0	2.0 3.5	1.0 3.0	0.0 2.5	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.5	0.0 1.0	0.0 0.5	0.0					
3654	48194000	- Other packing containers, including record sleeves	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.5	0.0					
3655	48196000	- Box files, letter trays, storage boxes and similar articles, of a kind used in offices, shops or the like	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
	48201000	- Registers, account books, Note books, order books, receipt books,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3656		Letter pads, memorandum pads, diaries and similar articles																	
3657 3658	48202000 48203010	- Exercise books With metal fittings	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3659	48203010	Of other kinds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3660	48204000	- Manifold business forms and interleaved carbon sets	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3661	48205000	- Albums for samples or for collections	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3662 3663	48209000 48211000	- Other - Printed	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3664	48211000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3665	48221000	- Of a kind used for winding textile Yarn	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3666	48229000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3667 3668	48232000 48234000	- Filter paper and paperboard - Rolls, sheets and dials, printed for Self-recording apparatus	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
3669	48234000	- Of bamboo	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0					
						0	- 10		0				0						

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3670	48236900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3671	48237010	Moulded Plates used for packing eggs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3672	48237090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3673	48239010	paper for packing fruits, sweets and the like, cut to size	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	48239020	Laced paper , embroidery paper and strips thereof and paper for	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3674		shelf edging												
3675	48239030	Gaskets and rings of paper	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	48239040	Angles and hinges for stamps and photographs, strips for picture	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3676		edging and reinforcement angles for suit-cases												
3677	48239050	Tailoring patterns	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3678	48239060	Perforated cards for jacquard and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3679	48239070	Textile spinning cans ; flat shaped cards for winding yarn , etc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3680	48239080	artificial guts of waterpoofing paper for sausages	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3681	48239091	Hand fans	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3682	48239092	Paper wool for wrapping	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3683	48239093	Paper strips, whether or not folded or coated, for plaiting or other uses	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3684	48239094	Computer form paper	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3685	48239099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	49011010	Serially numbered card containing questions, answers or other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3686		general educational information												
3687	49011090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3688	49019100	Dictionaries and encyclopaedias, and serial instalments thereof	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3689	49019911	Holy Quran	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3690	49019919	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3691	49019920	Books, booklets and pamphlets printed in Braille technique for the blind or shorthand	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3692	49019930	School and collegiate books	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3693	49019940	Indexes for museums and public libraries and annual directories	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3694	49019950	illustrated books for children in which pictures are not the main character	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	49019960	Newspapers, journals and periodicals with paperboard covering, sets of newspapers, journals or periodicals combined in a single cover,	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3695		whether or not containing advertising material												
3696	49019990	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3697	49021010	News papers	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3698	49021020	Journals	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3699	49021090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3700	49029010	News papers	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3701	49029020	Journals	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3702	49029030	Periodicals	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3703	49029090	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3704	49030010	Drawing and colouring books for children	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3705 3706	49030020	Children's pictures	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3700	49030090	Other Music printed or in manuscript, whether or not bound or illustrated	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3707	49040000	Music, printed or in manuscript, whether or not bound or illustrated.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3708	49051000	- Globes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3709	49059100	In book form	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3710	49059900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	49060000	Plans and drawings for architectural, engineering, industrial, commercial,	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		topographical or similar purposes, being originals drawn by hand; hand-												
2744		written texts; photographic reproductions on sensitised paper and carbon												
3711		conies of the foregoing											_	
3712	49070011	Postage stamps	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3713	49070012	Revenue stamps	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3714	49070019	Other stamps	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3715	49070020	Paper cards or envelops impressed with unused postage stamps	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3716	49070031	Banknotes in circulation	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3717	49070032	Banknotes not yet in legal circulation	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3718	49070040	Travelers cheques	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3719	49070050	Certified cheques	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3720	49070060	Stock, share or bond certificates and similar documents of title,numbered and signed	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3721	49070070	Stock, share or bond certificates and similar documents, as printed matter intended for use	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3722	49070080	Cheque books	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3723	49070090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3724	49081000	- Transfers (decalcomanias), verifiable	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3725	49089000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3726	49090010	Postcards	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3727	49090020	Greeting and similar cards	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3728	49100000	Calendars of any kind, printed, including calender blocks.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3729 3730	49111010	Trade advertising material	5.0 5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3/30	49111090 49119110	Commercial catalogues and the like	5.0	C C	4.0 4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3731		Photographs, whether or not coloured, of tourist scenes or landscaping												
3732	49119190	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3733 3734	49119910	Printed mounts for calendars, whether or not illustrated	5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3734	49119920 49119930	Instructional boards for anatomy, botany and zoology	5.0 5.0	C	4.0 4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3736	49119930	Tickets for parties, festivals, modes of transport and the like Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3737	50010000	Silk-worm cocoons suitable for reeling.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3738	50020000	Raw silk (not thrown).	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3730	50030000	Silk waste (including cocoons unsuitable for reeling, yarn waste and	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3739		garnetted stock).												
3740	50040000	Silk yarn (other than yarn spun from silk waste) not put up for retail sale.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3741	50050000	Yarn spun from silk waste, not put up for retail sale.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3742	50060000	Silk yarn and yarn spun from silk waste, put up for retail sale; silk-worm gut.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3743	50071000	- Fabrics of noil Silk	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3744	50072000	- Other fabrics, containing 85 % or more by weight of silk or of silk waste other than noil silk	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3745	50079000	- Other Fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3746	51011100	Shorn wool	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3747	51011900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3748	51012100	Shorn wool	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3749	51012900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3750	51013000	- Carbonised	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3751	51021100	Of Kashmir (cashmere) goats	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3752 3753	51021900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3754	51022000 51031000	- Coarse animal hair - Noils of wool or of fine animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3755	51031000	- Other waste of wool or of fine animal hair	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3756	51032000	- Waste of coarse animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3757	51040000	Garnetted stock of wool or of fine or coarse animal hair .	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3758	51051000	- Carded wool	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3759	51052100	Combed wool in fragments	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3760	51052900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3761	51053100	Of Kashmir (cashmere) goats	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3762	51053900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3763	51054000	- Coarse animal hair, Carded or combed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3764	51061000	- Containing 85 % or more by weight of wool	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3765	51062000	- Containing less than 85 % by weight of wool	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3766	51071000	- Containing 85 % or more by weight of wool	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3767	51072000	- Containing less than 85 %by weight of wool	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3768	51081000	- Carded	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3769	51082000	- Combed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3770	51091000	- Containing 85 % or more by weight of wool or of fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3771	51099000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3772	51100000	Yarn of coarse animal hair or of horsehair (including gimped horsehair yarn), whether or not put up for retail sale.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3773	51111110	For making abayas (men's cloaks)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3774	51111190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3775	51111910	For making abayas (men's cloaks)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3776	51111990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3777	51112010	For making abayas (men's cloaks)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3778 3779	51112090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3779	51113010 51113090	For making abayas (men's cloaks) Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3781	51119010	For making abayas (men's cloaks)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3782	51119010	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3783	51121110	For making abayas (men's cloaks)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3784	51121190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3785	51121910	For making abayas (men's cloaks)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3786	51121990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3787	51122010	For making abayas (men's cloaks)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3788	51122090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3789	51123010	For making abayas (men's cloaks)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3790	51123090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3791 3792	51129010 51129090	For making abayas (men's cloaks) Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3792	51129090	For making abayas (men's cloaks)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3794	51130011	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3795	51130020	Woven fabrics of horsehair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3796	52010000	Cotton, not carded or combed.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3797	52021000	- Yarn waste (including thread waste)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3798	52029100	Garnetted stock	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3799	52029900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3800	52030000	Cotton, carded or combed.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3801	52041100	Containing 85 % or more by weight of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3802	52041900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3803	52042000	- Put up for retail sale	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3804	52051100	Measuring 714.29 decitex or more (not exceeding 14 metric number)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52051200	Measuring less than 714.29 decitex but not less than 232.56 decitex	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3805		(exceeding 14 metric number but not exceeding 43 metric number)												
3603	52051300	Measuring less than 232.56 decitex but not less than 192.31 decitex	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	32031300	(exceeding 43 metric number but not exceeding 52 metric number)	3.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3806		(choccumy is methor number such of choccumy se methor number)												
	52051400	Measuring less than 192.31 decitex but not less than 125 decitex (exceeding 52 metric number but not exceeding 80 metric number)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3807														
3808	52051500	Measuring less than 125 decitex (exceeding 80 metric number)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3809	52052100	Measuring 714.29 decitex or more (not exceeding 14 metric number)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3003	52052200	Measuring less than 714.29 decitex but not less than 232.56 decitex	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		(exceeding 14 metric number but not exceeding 43 metric number)												
3810														
	52052300	Measuring less than 232.56 decitex but not less than 192.31 decitex	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2011		(exceeding 43 metric number but not exceeding 52 metric number)												
3811	52052400	Measuring less than 192.31 decitex but not lcss than 125 decitex	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	32032400	(exceeding 52 metric number but not exceeding 80 metric number)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3812		levreening 32 metric number but not exceeding 80 metric number)												
	52052600	Measuring less than 125 decitex but not less than 106.38 decitex	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3813		(exceeding 80 metric number but not exceeding 94 metric number)												
	52052700	Measuring less than 106.38 decitex but not less than 83.33 decitex (exceeding 94 metric number but not exceeding 120 metric number)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3814	52052800	Measuring less than 83.33 decitex (exceeding 120 metric number)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3815														
3816	52053100	Measuring per single yarn 714.29 decitex or more (not exceeding 14 metric number per single varn)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
	52053200	Measuring per single yarn less than 714.29 decitex but not less than 232.56 decitex (exceeding 14 metric number but not exceeding 43 metric	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3817		number per single varn)												
	52053300	Measuring per single yarn less than 232.56 decitex hut not less than 192.31 decitex (exceeding 43 metric number but not exceeding 52 metric	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3818	F20F2400	number per single varn)	F 0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0		0.0	0.0
3819	52053400	Measuring per single yarn less than 192.3 1 decitcx but not less than 125 decitex (exceeding 52 metric number but not exceeding 80 metric number per single yarn)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3820	52053500	Measuring per single yarn less than 125 decitex (exceeding 80 metric number per single yarn)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3821	52054100	Measuring per single yarn 714.29 decitex or more (not exceeding 14 metric number per single yarn)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3822	52054200	Measuring per single yarn less than 714.29 decitcx but not less than 232.56 decitex (exceeding 14 metric number but not exceeding 43 metric number per single yarn) Measuring per single yarn less than 714.29 decitcx but not less than 232.56 decitex (exceeding 14 metric number per single yarn less than 714.29 decitex but not less than 232.56 decitex (exceeding 14 metric number per single yarn less than 232.56 decitex (exceeding 14 metric number but not exceeding 43 metric number per single yarn less single yarn less than 232.56 decitex (exceeding 14 metric number but not exceeding 43 metric number per single yarn less sing	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3823	52054300	Measuring per single yarn less than 232.56 decitex hut not less than 192.31 decitex (exceeding 43 metric number but not exceeding 52 metric number per single yarn)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3824	52054400	Measuring per single yarn less than 192.31 decitex but not less than 125 decitex (exceeding 52 metric number but not exceeding 80 metric	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52054600	number per single varn) Measuring per single yarn less than 125 decitex but not less than 106.38 decitex (exceeding 80 metric number but not exceeding 94 metric	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3825	52054700	number per single varn) Measuring per single yarn less than 106.38 decitex but not less than 83.33 decitex (exceeding 94 metric number but not exceeding 120 metric	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3826	52054800	numher ner sinele varn) Measuring per single yarn less than 83.33 decitex (exceeding 120 metric number per single varn)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3828	52061100	Measuring 714.29 decitex or more (not exceeding 14 metric number)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52061200	Measuring less than 714.29 decitex but not less than 232.56 decitex (exceeding 14 metric number but not exceeding 43 metric number)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3829	52061300	Measuring less than 232.56 decitex but not less than 192.3 I decitex (exceeding 43 metric number but not exceeding 52 metric number)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3830	52061400	Measuring less than 192.31 decitex but not less than I 25 decitex	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3832	52061500	(exceeding 52 metric number but not exceeding 80 metric number) Measuring less than 125 decitex (exceeding 80 metric number)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5052	52062100	Measuring 714.29 decitex or more (not exceeding 14 metric number)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3833	52062200	Measuring less than 714.29 decitex but not less than 232.56 decitex	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3834		(exceeding 14 metric number but not exceeding 43 metric number)												
2025	52062300	Measuring less than 232.56 decitex but not less than 192.31 decitex (exceeding 43 metric number but not exceeding 52 metric number)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3835	52062400	Measuring less than 192.31 decitex but not less than 125 decitex	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3836 3837	52062500	(exceeding 52 metric number but not exceeding 80 metric number) - Measuring less than 125 decitex (exceeding 80 metric number)	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3037	52062500	Measuring less than 125 decitex (exceeding 80 metric number) Measuring per single yarn 714.29 decitex or more (not exceeding 14	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3838	32003100	metric number per single yarn)	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2020	52063200	Measuring per single yarn less than 714.29 decitex but not less than 232.56 decitex (exceeding 14 metric number but not exceeding 43 metric	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3839	52063300	number per smgle varn) Measuring per single yarn less than 232.56 decitex but not less than 192.31 decitex (exceeding 43 metric number but not exceeding 52 metric	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3840	52063400	number per single varn) Measuring per single yarn less than 192.3 1 decitex but not less than	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3841		125 decitex (exceeding 52 metric number but not exceeding 80 metric number per single varn)												

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
	52063500	Measuring per single yarn less than 125 decitex (exceeding 80 metric number per single yarn)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3843	52064100	Measuring per single yarn 714.29 decitex or more (not exceeding 14 metric number per single yarn)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3844	52064200	Measuring per single yarn less than 714.29 decitex but not less than 232.56 decitex (exceeding 14 metric number but not exceeding 43 metric	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52064300	number per single varn) Measuring per single yarn less than 232.56 decitcx but not less than 192.31 decitex (exceeding 43 metric number but not exceeding 52 metric	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52064400	number per single varn) Measuring per single yarn less D6518than 192.3 1 decitex but not less than 125 decitex (exceeding 52 metric number but not exceeding 80	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3846	52064500	metric number per single varn) Measuring per single yarn less than 125 decitex (excccding 80 metric number per single yarn)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3848	52071000	- Containing 85 % or more by weight of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52079000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52081100 52081200	Plain weave, weighing Not more than I00 g/m2 Plain weave, weighing more than 100 g/m2	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52081200	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52081300	Other fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52081300	Plain weave, weighing Not more than IOO g/m2	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52082100	Plain weave, weighing more than 100 g/m2	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52082300	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52082900	Other fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52083100	Plain weave, weighing not more than 100 g/m2	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52083200	Plain weave, weighing more than 100 g/m2	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3860	52083300	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52083900	Other fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3862	52084100	Plain weave, weighing not more than 100 g/m2	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3863	52084200	Plain weave, weighing more than 100 g/m2	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52084300	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52084900	Other fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52085100	Plain weave, weighing not more than 100 g/m2	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52085200	Plain weave, weighing more than 100 g/m2	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52085900	Other fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52091100	Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52091200	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52091900	Other fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52092100	Plain weave	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52092200 52092900	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		Other fabrics Plain weave												
	52093100 52093200	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52093200	Other fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52093900	Plain weave	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52094200	Denim	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52094300	Other fabrics of 3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52094900	Other fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52095100	Plain weave	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52095200	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52095900	Other fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52101100	Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52101900	Other fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52102100	Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3888	52102900	Other fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3889	52103100	Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3890	52103200	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52103900	Other fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52104100	Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
-	52104900	Other fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3894	52105100	Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	52105900	Other fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3896	52111100	Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3897	52111200	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twili	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3898	52111900	Other fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3899	52112000	- Bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3900	52113100	Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3901	52113200	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3902	52113900	Other fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3903	52114100	Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3904	52114200	Denim	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3905	52114300	Of 3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3906 3907	52114900 52115100	Other fabrics Plain weave	5.0 5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3907	52115100	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3909	52115200	Other fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3910	52121100	Unbleached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3911	52121200	Bleached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3912	52121300	Dyed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3913	52121400	Of yarn s of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3914	52121500	Printed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3915	52122100	Unbleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3916	52122200	Bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3917	52122300	Dyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3918	52122400	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3919	52122500	Printed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3920	53011000	- Flax, raw or retted	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3921	53012100	Broken or scutched	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3922	53012900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3923	53013000	- Flax tow and waste	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3924	53021000	- True hemp, raw or retted	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3925	53029000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3926 3927	53031000	- Jute and Other textile bast fibres, raw or retted - Other	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3927	53039000 53050000	Coconut, abaca (Manila hemp or Musa textilis Nee), ramie and other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	33030000	vegetable textile fibres, not elsewhere specified or included, raw or	5.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		processed but not spun; tow, noils and waste of these fibres (including												
3928		varn waste and garnetted stock)												
3929	53061000	- Single	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3930	53062000	- Multiple (folded) or cabled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3931	53071000	- Single	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3932	53072000	- Multiple (folded) or cabled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3933	53081000	- Coir Yarn	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3934	53082000	- True hemp yarn	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3935	53089000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3936	53091100	Unbleached or Bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3937	53091900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3938	53092100	Unbleached or Bleached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3939	53092900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3940 3941	53101000	- Unbleached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3941	53109000 53110000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3942	23110000	Woven fabrics of other vegetable textile fibres; woven fabrics of paper	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3943	54011010	varn. Put up for or retail sale	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3944	54011010	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3945	54011090		5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3946	54012010	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3947	54021100	Of aramids	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3948	54021100	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3949	54022000	- High tenacity yarn of polyesters, whether or not textured:	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	54023100	- Of nylon or other polyamides, measuring per single yarn not more than	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3950		50 tex												
	54023200	Of nylon or other polyamides, measuring per single yarn more than 50	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3951		tex												
3952	54023300	Of polyesters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
3953	54023400	Of polypropylene	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3954	54023900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3955	54024400	Elastomeric	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3956	54024500	Other, of nylon or other polyamides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3957	54024600	Other, of polyesters, partially oriented	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3958	54024700	Other, of polyesters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3959	54024800	Other, of polypropylene	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3960	54024900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3961	54025100	Of nylon or Other polyamides	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3962	54025200	Of polyesters	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3963 3964	54025300 54025900	of polypropylene Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3965	54025900	Of nylon or Other polyamides	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3966	54026200	Of polyesters	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3967	54026300	of polypropylene	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3968	54026900	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3969	54031000	- High tenacity Yarn of viscose rayon	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	54033100	Of viscose rayon, untwisted or with a twist not exceeding 120 turns per	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3970		metre												
3971	54033200	Of viscose rayon, with a twist exceeding 120 turns per metre	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3972	54033300	Of cellulose acetate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3973	54033900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3974	54034100	Of viscose rayon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3975	54034200	Of cellulose acetate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3976	54034900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3977	54041100	Elastomeric	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3978	54041200	Other,of polypropylene	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3979	54041900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3980	54049000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3981 3982	54050010	Monofilament Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3902	54050090 54060000	Man-made filament yarn (other than sewing thread), put up for retail sale.	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3983	34000000	invali-made manient yarm (other than sewing thread), put up for retail sale.	3.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3984	54071000	- Woven fabrics obtained from High tenacity Yarn of nylon or Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3985	54072000	polyamides or of polyesters - Woven fabrics obtained from strip or the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3986	54073000	- Fabrics specified in Note 9 to Section XI	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3987	54074100	Unbleached or Bleached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3988	54074200	Dyed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3989	54074300	of yarns of different colours	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3990	54074400	Printed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3991	54075100	Unbleached or Bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3992	54075200	Dyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3993	54075300	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3994	54075400	Printed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3995	54076100	Containing 85 % or more by weight of non-textured polyester filaments	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3996	54076900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3997	54077100	Unbleached or Bleached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3998	54077200	Dyed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3999	54077300	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4000	54077400	Printed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4001	54078100	Unbleached or Bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4002	54078200	Dyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4003	54078300	of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4004	54078400	Printed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4005	54079100	Unbleached or Bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4006	54079200	Dyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4007	54079300	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4008	54079400	Printed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4009	54081000	- Woven fabrics obtained from High tenacity Yarn of viscose rayon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4010	54082100	Unbleached or Bleached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4011	54082200	Dyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4012	54082300	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4013	54082400	Printed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4014	54083100	Unbleached or Bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4015	54083200	Dyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4016	54083300	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4017	54083400	Printed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4018	55011000	- Of nylon or Other polyamides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4019	55012000	- Of polyesters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4020	55013000	- Acrylic or modacrylic	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4021 4022	55014000 55019000	- Of polypoylene - Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4022	55019000	- Of cellulose acetate	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4024	55029000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4025	55031100	Of aramids	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4026	55031900	Others	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4027	55032000	- Of polyesters	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4028	55033000	- Acrylic or modacrylic	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4029	55034000	- Of polypropylene	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4030	55039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4031	55041000	- Of viscose rayon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4032	55049000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4033	55051000	- Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4034	55052000	- Of artificial fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4035	55061000	- Of nylon or Other polyamides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4036	55062000	- Of polyesters	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4037 4038	55063000	- Acrylic or modacrylic	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4038	55064000 55069000	- Of polypropylene - Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4033	55070000	Artificial staple fibres, carded, combed or otherwise processed for	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4040	33070000	spinning.	3.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4041	55081010	Put up for retail sale	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4042	55081090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4043	55082010	Put up for retail sale	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4044	55082090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4045	55091100	Single Yarn	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4046	55091200	Multiple (folded) or cabled Yarn	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4047	55092100	Single Yarn	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4048	55092200	Multiple (folded) or cabled Yarn	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4049	55093100	Single Yarn	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4050	55093200	Multiple (folded) or cabled Yarn	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4051 4052	55094100	Single Yarn	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4052	55094200 55095100	Multiple (folded) or cabled Yarn Mixed mainly or solely with artificial staple fibres	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4054	55095200	Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4055	55095300	Mixed mainly or solely with Cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4056	55095900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4057	55096100	Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4058	55096200	Mixed mainly or solely with Cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4059	55096900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4060	55099100	Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4061	55099200	Mixed mainly or solely with Cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4062	55099900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4063	55101100	Single Yarn	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4064	55101200	Multiple (folded) or cabled Yarn	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4065	55102000	- Other Yarn, Mixed mainly or solely with wool or ftne animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4066	55103000	- Other Yarn, Mixed mainly or solely with Cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4067	55109000	- Other Yarn - Of synthetic staple fibres, containing 85% or more by weight of such	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4068	55111000		5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4000	55112000	fibres - Of synthetic staple fibres, containing less than 85% by weight of such	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4069	33112000	fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4070	55113000	- Of artificial staple fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4071	55121100	Unbleached or bleached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4072	55121900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4073	55122100	Unbleached or bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4074	55122900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4075	55129100	Unbleached or bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4076	55129900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4077	55131100	Of polyester staple fibres, Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4078	55131200	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill, of polyester staple fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4079	55131300	Other woven fabrics of polyester staple fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4080	55131900	Other woven fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4081	55132100	Of polyester staple fibres, Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4082	55132300	Other woven fabrics of polyester staple fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4083	55132900	- Other woven fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4084	55133100	Of polyester staple fibres, Plain weave	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4085	55133900	- Other woven fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4086 4087	55134100	Of polyester staple fibres, Plain weave	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4087	55134900 55141100	Other woven fabrics Of polyester staple fibres, Plain weave	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4000	55141200	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill, of polyester staple fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4089	33141200	- 5-thread of 4-thread twiii, including cross twiii, or polyester staple hores	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4090	55141900	Other woven fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4091	55142100	Of polyester staple fibres, Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4092	55142200	3-thread or 4-thread twill. including cross twill, of polyester staple fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4093	55142300	Other woven fabrics of polyester staple fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4094	55142900	Other woven fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4095	55143000	- Of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4096	55144100	Of polyester staple fibres, Plain weave	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4097	55144200	3-thread or 4-thread twill, including cross twill, of polyester staple fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4098	55144300	Other woven fabrics of polyester staple fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4099	55144900	Other woven fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4100	55151100	Mixed mainly or solely with viscose rayon staple fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4101	55151200	Mixed mainly or solely with Man-made filaments	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4102	55151300	Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4103	55151900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4104	55152100	Mixed mainly or solely with Man-made filaments	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4105	55152200	Mixed mainly or solely with wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4106	55152900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4107	55159100	Mixed mainly or solely with Man-made filaments	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4108 4109	55159900 55161100	Other Unbleached or bleached	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4110	55161200	Orbiteached of bleached Dyed	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4111	55161300	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4112	55161400	Printed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4113	55162100	Unbleached or Bleached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4114	55162200	Dyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4115	55162300	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4116	55162400	Printed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4117	55163100	Unbleached or bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4118	55163200	Dyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4119	55163300	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4120	55163400	Printed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4121	55164100	Unbleached or Bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4122	55164200	Dyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4123	55164300	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4124	55164400	Printed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4125	55169100	Unbleached or Bleached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4126 4127	55169200	Dyed Of yarns of different colours	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4127	55169300 55169400	Or yarns of different colours Printed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4128	56012110	Cotton buds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4130	56012110	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	50012130		5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	. 0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4131	56012200	Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4132	56012900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4133	56013000	- Textile flock and dust and mill neps	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4134	56021000	- Needleloom felt and stitch-bonded fibre fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4135	56022100	- Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4136 4137	56022900 56029000	Of Other textile materials - Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4137	56031100	Weighing not more than 25 g/m2	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4139	56031200	Weighing more than 25 g/m2 but not more than 70 g/m2	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4140	56031300	- Weighing more than 70 g/m2 but not more than 70 g/m2	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4141	56031400	Weighing more than 150 g/m2	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4142	56039100	Weighing not more than 25 g/m2	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4143	56039200	Weighing more than 25 g/m2 but not more than 70 g/m2	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4144	56039300	Weighing more than 70 g/m2 but not more than 150 g/m2	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4145	56039400	Weighing more than 150 g/m2	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4146	56041000	- Rubber thread and cord, textile covered	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4147	56049000 56050000	- Other	5.0 5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	56050000	Metallised yarn, whether or not gimped, being textile yarn, or strip or the	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4148		like of heading 54.04 or 54.05, combined with metal in the form of thread. strip or powder or covered with metal.												i
4149	56060010	Gimped yarn, and strip and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4150	56060020	Chenille Yarn	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4151	56060030	Loop wale-Yarn	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4152	56072110	Not plaited	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4153	56072120	Plaited	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4154	56072910	Not plaited	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4155	56072920	Plaited	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4156	56074110	Not plaited	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4157	56074120	Plaited	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4158 4159	56074910	Not plaited Plaited	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4160	56074920 56075010	Not plaited	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4161	56075020	Plaited	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4162	56079010	Not plaited	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4163	56079021	Of jute or of other textile bast fibres of heading 53.03	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4164	56079029	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4165	56081100	Made up fishing nets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4166	56081900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4167	56089000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4168	56090010	Shoe laces	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4169	56090020	Clotheslines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4170 4171	56090030 56090090	Slings Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4171	57033090	Other	5.0	A C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4173	57033030	Carpets, rugs and moquette	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4174	57033010	- Tiles, having a maximum surface area of 0.3 m2	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4175	57011000	- Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4176	57039090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4177	57023110	Machine-made carpets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4178	57032000	- Of nylon or other polyamides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4179	57019000	- Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4180	57023210	Carpets, rugs and moquette	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4181 4182	57023190 57031000	Other - Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0 5.0	Α Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4182	57031000	Carpets, rugs and moquette	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4184	57050090	Carpets, rugs and moquette	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4185	57030090	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4186	57023220	Carpets and rugs of chenille yarns	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4187	57023220	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4188	57024190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4189	57023290	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4190	57033020	Carpets and rugs of chenille yarn	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4191	57049000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4192	57050011	Carpts and Rugs of Chenille Yarn	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4193	57024290	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4194	57029290	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4195	57050019	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4196	57024110	Machine-made carpets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4197	57024221	Bed and table covers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4198	57025000	- Other, not of pile construction, not made up	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4199 4200	57039019	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4200	57024230 57029110	Prayer rugs Machine-made carpets	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4201	57029110	Moquette carpets and rugs	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4202	57029210	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4204	57039011	Prayer Rugs	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4205	57024919	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4206	57050020	Non-woven carpets, consisting of a layer of carded textile fibres crimped and held in position by rubber, plastics, etc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4207	57024229	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4208	57029120	Rugs and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4209	57022000	- Floor coverings of coconut fibres (coir)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4210 4211	57023120	Rugs and the like	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4211	57029919	Other - Tiles, having a maximum surface area exceeding 0.3 m² but not	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4212 4213	57042000	exceeding 1 m ² "	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4213	57024120 57029220	Rugs and the like Prayer rugs	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4215	57021200	- " Kelem ", " Schumacks ", " Karamanie " and similar hand- woven rugs	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4216	57033030	Prayer rugs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4217	57029190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4218	57029911	Prayer rugs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4219	57024911	Prayer rugs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4220	57050012	Prayer rugs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4221	57050030	Knitted or crocheted carpets having the appearance of moquette or furskins	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4222	58011010	For making abayas (Men's cloaks)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4223 4224	58011090	Other Uncut weft pile fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4224	58012100 58012200	Cut corduroy	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4225	58012200	Other weft pile fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4227	58012600	Chenille fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4228	58012700	Warp pile fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4229	58013100	Uncut weft pile fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4230	58013200	Cut corduroy	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4231	58013300	Other weft pile fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4232	58013600	Chenille fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4233	58013700	Warp pile fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4234	58019011	For making abayas (Men's cloaks)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4235	58019019	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4236	58019090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4237 4238	58021100	Unbleached Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4238	58021900 58022000	Other - Terry towelling and similar woven terry fabrics, of other textile materials	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0 0.0
4239 4240	58023000	- Tufted textile fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4240	58023000	Gauze, other than narrow fabrics of heading 58.06.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4241	58030000	- Tulles and other net fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4242	58042100	Of man-made fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4244	58042900	Of Other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4245	58043000	- Hand-made lace	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	58050000	Hand-woven tapestries of the type Gobelins, Flanders, Aubusson, Beauvais and the like, and needle-worked tapestries (for example, petit	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4246		point. cross stitch), whether or not made up.												

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4247	58061000	Woven pile fabrics (including terry towelling and similar terry fabrics) and chenille fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4248	58062000	- Other woven fabrics, containing by weight 5% or more of elastomeric varn or rubber thread	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4249	58063100	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4250	58063200	Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4251	58063900	Of Other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4252	58064000	- Fabrics consisting of warp without weft assembled by means of an adhesive (bolducs)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4253	58071000	- Woven	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4254	58079000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4255	58081000	- Braids in the piece	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4256	58089000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4257	58090000	Woven fabrics of metal thread and woven fabrics of metallized yarn of heading 56.05, of a kind used in apparel, as furnishing fabrics or for similar purposes, not elsewhere specified or included.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4258	58101000	- Embroidery without visible ground	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4259	58109100	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4260	58109200	Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4261	58109900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4262	58110000	Quilted textile products in the piece, composed of one or more layers of textile materials assembled with padding by stitching or otherwise, other than embroidery of heading 58.10.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4263	59011000	- Textile fabrics coated with gum or amylaceous substances, of a kind used for the outer covers of books or the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4264	59019010	Tracing cloth	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4265	59019020	Prepared painting canvas	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4266	59019030	Stiffened textile fabrics for of a kind used for hat foundations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4267	59021000	- Of nylon or other polyamides	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4268	59022000	- Of polyesters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4269	59029000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4270	59031000	- With Poly (vinyl chloride)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4271	59032000	- With polyurethane	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4272	59039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4273	59041000	- Linoleum	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4274	59049000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4275	59050010	Of chenille	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4276	59050020	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4277	59050060	Of man-made textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4278	59050090	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4279	59061000	- Adhesive tape of a width not exceeding 20 cm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4280	59069100	Knitted or crocheted	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4281	59069900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4202	59070011	Textiles fabrics coated with tar,bitumen or similar materials of a	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4282	50070010	kind used for goods covering and covering fabrics			0.0					0.0	0.0		2.2	
4283	59070012	Textiles fabrics coated with waxy materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4284	59070013	Thin textiles fabrics coated or saturated with a preparation based on natural resins and camphor	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4285	59070014	Textile fabrics, coated or impregnated with oil or preparations with a basis of drying oil, for example, packing cloths, strong coarse fabrics of hemp, jute, flax, cotton and water-proof man-made woven fabrics to be coated with a heavy layer based on a mixture of drying oil and soot	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4286	59070015	Textile fabrics coated with silicates to render them non-inflammable (for example, for fire-proof screens)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4287	59070019	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4288	59070020	Painted canvas being theatrical scenery, studio back-cloths or the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4289	59080000	Textile wicks, woven, plaited or knitted, for lamps, stoves, lighters, candles or the like; incandescent gas mantles and tubular knitted gas mantle fabric therefor, whether or not impregnated.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4290	59090010	For fire-fighting	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		0 . 0	0					-,,0						

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4291	59090090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	59100000	Transmission or conveyor belts or belting, of textile material, whether or	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		not impregnated, coated, covered or laminated with plastics, or												
4292		reinforced with metal or other material.												
	59111000	- Textile fabrics , felt and felt-lined woven fabrics, coated, covered or	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		laminated with rubber, leather or other material, of a kind used for card												
		clothing, and similar fabrics of a kind used for other technical purposes,												
		including narrow fabrics made of velvet impregnated with rubber, for												
4293		covering weaving spindles (weaving beams)												
4294	59112000	- Bolting cloth, whether or not made up	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4295	59113100	Weighing less than 650 g/m2	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4296	59113200	Weighing 650 g/m2 or more	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	59114000	- Straining cloth of a kind used in oil presses or the like,including that of	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4297		human hair												
4298	59119000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4299	60011000	- " Long pile " fabrics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4300	60012100	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4301	60012200	Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4302	60012900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4303	60019100	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4304	60019200	Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4305	60019900	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4306	60024000	- Containing by weight 5% or more of elasmeric yarn but not containing	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4307	60029000	rubber thread - Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4307	60031000	- Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4309	60032000	- Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4310	60033000	- Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4311	60034000	- Of artifical fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4312	60039000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	60041000	- Containing by weight 5% or more of elastomeric yarn but not containing	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4313		rubber thread												
4314	60049000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4315	60052100	Unbleached or bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4316	60052200	Dyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4317	60052300	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4318	60052400	Printed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4319	60053500	Fabrics specified in Subheading Note 1 to this Chapter	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4320	60053600	Other, unbleached or bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4321 4322	60053700 60053800	Other, dyed Other, of yarns of different colours	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4323	60053900	Other, printed".	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4324	60053900	Unbleached or bleached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4325	60054200	Dyed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4326	60054300	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4327	60054400	Printed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4328	60059000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4329	60061000	- Of wool or fine animl hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4330	60062100	Unbleached or bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4331	60062200	Dyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4332	60062300	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4333	60062400	Printed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4334	60063100	Unbleached or bleached	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4335	60063200	Dyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4336	60063300	Of yarns of different colours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4337	60063400	Printed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4338	60064100	Unbleached or bleached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4339 4340	60064200	Dyed Of yarns of different colours	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4340	60064300 60064400	Of yarns of different colours Printed	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4341		Printed - Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4343	60069000 61012000	- Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7373	01012000	- Of Cotton	3.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4344	61013000 - Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4345	61019000 - Of Other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4346	61021000 - Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4347	61022000 - Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4348	61023000 - Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4349	61029000 - Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4350 4351	61031000 - Suits	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4351	61032200 Of cotton 61032300 Of synthetic fibres	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4353	61032900 Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4354	61033100 - Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4355	61033200 Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4356	61033300 Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4357	61033900 Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4358	61034100 Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4359	61034200 Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4360	61034300 Of synthetic fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4361	61034900 Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4362 4363	61041300 Of synthetic fibres	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4364	61041900 Of other textile materials 61042200 Of Cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4365	61042300 Of Cotton 61042300 Of synthetic fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4366	61042900 Of Other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4367	61043100 Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4368	61043200 Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4369	61043300 Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4370	61043900 Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4371	61044100 Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4372	61044200 Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4373	61044300 Of synthetic fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4374 4375	61044400 Of artificial fibres 61044900 Of other textile materials	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4376	61045100 Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4377	61045200 Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4378	61045300 Of synthetic fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4379	61045900 Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4380	61046100 Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4381	61046200 Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4382	61046300 Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4383	61046900 Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4384 4385	61051000 - Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4385	61052000 - Of man-made fibres 61059000 - Of other textile materials	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4387	61061000 - Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4388	61062000 - Of man-made fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4389	61069000 - Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4390	61071100 Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4391	61071200 Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4392	61071900 Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4393	61072100 Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4394	61072200 Of man-made fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4395 4396	61072900 Of other textile materials 61079100 Of cotton	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4396	61079100 Of cotton 61079900 Of other textile materials	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4397	61081100 Of man-made fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4399	61081900 Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4400	61082100 Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4401	61082200 Of man-made fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4402	61082900 Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4403	61083100 Of Cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4404	61083200 Of man-made iibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4405	61083900 Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4406	61089100 Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4407	61089200	Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4408	61089900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4409	61091000	- Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4410	61099000	- Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4411 4412	61101100 61101200	Of wool Of Kachmara (cachmara) goats	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4413	61101200	Of Kashmir (cashmere) goats Other	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4414	61102000	- Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4415	61103000	- Of man-made fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4416	61109000	- Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4417	61112000	- Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4418	61113000	- Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4419	61119000	- Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4420	61121100	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4421 4422	61121200	Of synthetic fibres Of other textile materials	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4423	61121900 61122000	- Ski suits	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4424	61123100	Of synthetic fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4425	61123900	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4426	61124100	Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4427	61124900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	61130000	Garments, made up of knitted or crocheted fabrics of heading 59.03,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4428		59.06 or 59.07.												
4429	61142000	- Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4430 4431	61143000	- Of man-made fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4431	61149000	- Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4432	61151000	- Graduated compression hosiery (for example, stockings for varicose veins)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4433	61152100	Of synthetic fibre, measuring per single yarn less than 67 decitex	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4434	61152200	Of synthetic fibre, measuring per single yarn 67 decitex or more	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4435	61152900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4436	61153000	- Other women's full-length or knee-length hosiery, measuring per single yarn less than 67 decitex	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4437	61159400	Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4438	61159500	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4439	61159600	Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4440	61159900	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4441 4442	61161000 61169100	- Impregnated, coated or covered with plastics or rubber - Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4443	61169200	Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4444	61169300	Of synthetic fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4445	61169900	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4446	61171000	- Shawls, scarves, mufflers, mantillas, veils and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4447	61178000	- Other accessories	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4448	61179000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4449	62011110	Cloaks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4450	62011190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4451	62011200	Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4452 4453	62011300 62011900	Of man-made fibres Of other toutile materials	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4454	62011900	Of other textile materials Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4455	62019100	Of wood of time animal hair Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4456	62019200	Of man-made fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4457	62019900	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4458	62021100	Of wool or f ne animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4459	62021200	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4460	62021310	Women's cloaks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4461	62021390	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4462	62021911	Women's cloaks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4463	62021919	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4464	62021990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4465	62029100	Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4466	62029200	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4467	62029300	Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4468	62029900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4469	62031100	Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4470	62031200	Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4471	62031900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4472 4473	62032200	Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4474	62032300 62032900	Of synthetic fibres Of other textile materials	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4475	62033100	Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4476	62033200	Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4477	62033300	Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4478	62033900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4479	62034100	Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4480	62034200	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4481 4482	62034300	Of synthetic fibres Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4483	62034900 62041100	Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4484	62041100	Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4485	62041300	Of synthetic fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4486	62041900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4487	62042100	Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4488	62042200	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4489	62042300	Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4490 4491	62042900	Of other textile materials Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4491	62043100 62043200	Of wood or line animal hair Of cotton	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4493	62043200	Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4494	62043900	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4495	62044100	Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4496	62044200	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4497	62044300	Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4498	62044400	Of artificial fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4499	62044900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4500 4501	62045100	Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4501	62045200 62045300	Of cotton Of synthetic fibres	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4503	62045900	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4504	62046100	Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4505	62046200	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4506	62046300	Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4507	62046900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4508	62052000	- Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4509 4510	62053000	- Of man-made fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4511	62059000 62061000	- Of other textile materials - Of silk or silk waste	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4512	62062000	- Of sink of sink waste - Of wool or fine animal hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4513	62063000	- Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4514	62064000	- Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4515	62069000	- Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4516	62071100	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4517	62071900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4518	62072100	Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4519 4520	62072200 62072900	Of man-made fibres Of other textile materials	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4521	62072900	Of other textile materials Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4522	62079100	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4523	62081100	Of man-made fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4524	62081900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4525	62082100	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4526	62082200	Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4527	62082900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4528	62089100	Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4529	62089200	Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0 Appay 3P 97

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4530	62089900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4531	62092000	- Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4532	62093000	- Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4533	62099000	- Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	62101010	Disposable garments and suits of polypropylene whether or not	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4534	50101000	sterilized for operation theatres												
4535	62101090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4536	62102000	- Other garments, of the type described in subheadings 62 01 11 to 62 01	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4330	62103000	- Other garments, of the type described in subheadings 62 02 11 to 62 02	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4537	02103000	10	3.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4538	62104000	- Other men's or boys' garments	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4539	62105000	- Other women's or girls' garments	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4540	62111100	Men's or boys'	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4541	62111200	Women's or girls'	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4542	62112000	- Ski suits	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4543	62113210	Thobe (Dishdasha)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4544	62113220	Training suits	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4545	62113290	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4546 4547	62113310	Thobe (Dishdasha)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4547	62113320 62113390	Training suits	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4549	62113390	Thobe (Dishdasha)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4550	62113910	Training suits	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4551	62113990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4552	62114200	Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4553	62114300	Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4554	62114900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4555	62121000	- Brassieres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4556	62122000	- Girdles and panty-girdles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4557	62123000	- Corselettes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4558	62129000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4559	62132000	- Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4560	62139000	- Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4561 4562	62141000 62142010	- Of silk or silk waste Shawls	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4563	62142010	Mufflers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4564	62142090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4565	62143010	Shawls	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4566	62143020	Mufflers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4567	62143030	Scarves	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4568	62143040	Veils	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4569	62143090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4570	62144010	Shawls	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4571	62144020	Mufflers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4572	62144030	Scarves	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4573	62144040	Veils	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4574 4575	62144090 62149011	Other Shawls	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4576	62149011	Snawis Mufflers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4577	62149013	Scarves	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4578	62149014	Veils	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4579	62149019	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4580		Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4581	62151000	- Of silk or silk waste	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4582	62152000	- Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4583	62159000	- Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4584	62160000	Gloves, mittens and mitts.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4585	62171010	Stockings, socks and sockeetes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4586	62171020	Footwear without an outer sole , excluding infants' footwear	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4587	62171031	With incorporate buckles or other fitting of precious metal, or are	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4588	62171039	decorated with pearls, precious or semi-precious stones Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
.550	021/1033	0.1.0	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4589	62171040	Straps or badges (for ornamenting) or insignia placed on arms like Red Crescent & Civil Defence badges	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4590	62171050	Labels, badges, emblems and initials (other than those of headings 58.07, or 58.10)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	62171060	Plaited strips (braids) for ornamenting foreparts of military uniform and the like, including those designed to be placed on shoulder or armpit	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4591	62171070	Pockets, sleeves, collars, collarettes , wimples, fallals of all kinds like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4592 4593	62171090	cuffs , yokes, lapels and similar articles Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4594	62171090	Armpit shields	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4595	62179020	Shoulder pads and the like for tailors	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4596	62179090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4597	63011000	- Electric blankets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4598	63012000	- Blankets (other than electric blankets) and travelling rugs, of wool or of fine animal hair	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4599	63013000	- Blankets (other than electric blankets) and travelling rugs, of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4600	63014000	- Blankets (other than electric blankets) and travelling rugs, of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4601	63019000	- Other blankets and travelling rugs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4602	63021000	- Bed linen, knitted or crocheted	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4603 4604	63022100	Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4605	63022200 63022900	Of man-made fibres Of other textile materials	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4606	63023100	Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4607	63023200	Of man-made fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4608	63023900	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4609	63024000	- Table linen, knitted or crocheted	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4610	63025100	Of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4611	63025300	Of man-made fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4612	63025900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4613	63026000	- Toilet linen and kitchen linen, of terry towelling or similar terry fabrics, of cotton	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4614	63029110	Pilgrimage (Ihram) towels	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4615	63029120	Ordinary towels, and bathtowels	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4616 4617	63029130	End - joined towels to be hanged on a reel	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4618	63029140 63029190	kitchen towels for drying and wiping the pots Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4619	63029300	Of man-made fibres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4620	63029900	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4621	63031200	Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4622	63031900	Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4623	63039110	Curtains and drapes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4624	63039120	Blinds for means of transportation	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4625	63039190	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4626 4627	63039210 63039220	Curtains and drapes Blinds for means of transportation	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4627	63039220	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4629	63039900	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4630	63041100	Knitted or crocheted	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4631	63041900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4632	63042000	- Bed nets, of warp knit fabrics specified in Subheading Note 1 to this Chapter	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4633	63049110	Mosquito nets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4634	63049120	Cover for the seats of vehicles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4635	63049190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4636	63049210	Mosquito nets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4637	63049220	Covers for the seats of vehicles	5.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4638	63049230	Curtian bands	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4639 4640	63049240 63049290	Pillow cases Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4641	63049290	Other Mosquito nets	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4041	03043310	Ivioaquito lieta	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4642	63049320	Cover for the seats of vehicles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4643	63049330	Curtian bands	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4644	63049340	Pillow cases	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4645	63049390	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4646	63049910	Mosquito nets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4647	63049920	Covers for the seats of vehicles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4648	63049930	Curtian bands	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4649	63049940	Pillow cases	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4650 4651	63049990	Other Of Jute	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4652	63051010 63051090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4653	63052000	- Of cotton	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4654	63053200	Flexible intermediate bulk containers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4655	63053300	Other, of polyethylene or polypropylene strip or the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4656	63053900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4657	63059000	- Of other textile materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4658	63061210	Tarpaulins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4659	63061220	Awnings and sunblinds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4660	63061910	Tarpaulins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4661	63061920	Awnings and sunblinds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4662	63062200	Of synthetic fibres	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4663	63062900	Of other textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4664 4665	63063000	- Sails	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4666	63064000 63069000	- Pneumatic mattresses - Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4667	63071000	- Floor-cloths, dish-cloths, dusters and similar cleaning cloths	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4668	63072000	- Life-jackets and life-belts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4669	63079010	Dress patterns	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4670	63079020	Flags, banners, pennants, badges and the like	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	63079030	Laundry or shoe bags, cases for women's stocking or handkerchiefs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4671		and similar cases of fine fabric for household uses												
4672	63079040	Bags for protecting clothes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4673	63079050	Loose cover for motor-cars, machines suitcases, tennis rackets etc.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4674	63079060	Coffee filterbags and ice-making bags	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4675	63079070	Ornamental necklaces for contests	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4676	63079080	Pneumatic cushions other than those used for camping of heading 63.06	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4677	63079091	Covers for tea pots	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4678	63079092	Pin-cushions	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4679	63079094	Shoe laces and fasteners	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4680	63079095	Portable baby cradles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4681	63079096	Poles and cases for travelling shades and umbrellas	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4682	63079097	Surgeons' masks and face masks for protection against dust and odours	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4683	63079099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	63080000	Sets consisting of woven fabric and yarn, whether or not with accessories,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		for making up into rugs, tapestries, embroidered table cloths or												
4684		serviettes, or similar textile articles, put up in packings for retail sale.												
4685	63090000	Worn clothing and other worn articles.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4686	63101000	- Sorted	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4687	63109000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4688	64011000	- Footwear incorporating a protective metal toe-cap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4689	64019200	Covering the ankle but not covering the knee	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4690	64019900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4691	64021200	Ski-boots, cross-country ski footwear and snowboard boots	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4692	64021900	Other - Footwear with upper straps or thongs assembled to the sole by means	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4693	64022000	of plugs		Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0
4694	64029100	Covering the ankle	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4695	64029900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4696	64031200	Ski-boots, cross-country ski footwear and snowboard boots	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4697	64031900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4698	64032000	- Footwear with outer soles of leather, and uppers which consist of leather straps across the instep and around the big toe	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4699	64034000	- Other footwear, incorporating a protective metal toe-cap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4700	64035110	For men and boys	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4701	64035120	For women and girls	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4702 4703	64035130	For children	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4704	64035910 64035920	For men and boys For women and girls	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4704	64035930	For children	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4706	64039110	For men and boys	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4707	64039120	For women and girls	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4708	64039130	For children	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4709	64039910	For men and boys	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4710	64039920	For women and girls	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4711	64039930	For children	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4712	64041100	Sports footwear; tennis shoes, basketball shoes, gym shoes, training shoes and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4713	64041900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4714	64042000	- Footwear with outer soles of leather or composition leather	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4715	64051000	- With uppers of leather or composition leather	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4716	64052000	- With uppers of textile materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4717	64059000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4718 4719	64061000 64062000	- Uppers and parts thereof, other than stiffeners - Outer soles and heels, of rubber or plastics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4719		- Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4720	64069000 65010000	Hat-forms, hat bodies and hoods of felt, neither blocked to shape nor	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	03010000	with made brims; plateaux and manchons (including slit manchons), of	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4721		felt.												
	65020000	Hat-shapes, plaited or made by assembling strips of any material, neither blocked to shape, nor with made brims, nor lined, nor trimmed.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4722	65040000	Hats and other headgear, plaited or made by assembling strips of any	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4723	CE050040	material, whether or not lined or trimmed.	F 0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4724	65050010 65050020	Embroidered headgear (shimagh) (headgear(Ghuttra) printed in form of shimagh, not embroidered	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4725														
4726 4727	65050030	Ordinary ghutrahs (Foil)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4727	65050040 65050050	skulcaps(Taqias) Headbands (uqul)	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4729	65050060	Military caps and berets	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4730	65050070	Disposable caps used in operation rooms, of polypropylene, whether or not sterilized	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4731	65050080	Ghutrahs (headgear), whether or not embeoidered	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4732	65050090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4733	65061010	For sporting activities	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4734	65061020	Firemen's helmets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4735	65061030	Military helmets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4736	65061040	Motor cyclists helmets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4737	65061050	Construction workers helmets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4738	65061090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4739	65069110	Bathing headgear	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4740 4741	65069190	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4/41	65069900	Of other materials	5.0	A		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0			0.0	0.0	0.0
4742	65070000	Head-bands, linings, covers, hat foundntions, hat frames, peaks and chinstraps, for headgear.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4743	66011000	- Garden or similar umbrellas	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4744	66019100	Having a telescopic shaft	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4745	66019900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4746	66020010	Walking-sticks	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4747	66020020 66020090	Whips Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4748 4749	66032000	Other - Umbrella frames, including frames mounted on shafts (sticks)	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4/43	00032000	- Ombrena frames, filcidumg frames filodifica off shares (Sticks)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4750	66039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4751	67010010	Ornamental hand fans of feather	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4752	67010090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4753	67021000	- Of plastics	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4754	67029010	Of metal foils	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4755	67029020	Of textiles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4756	67029090	Of other materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4757	67030000	Human hair, dressed, thinned, bleached or otherwise worked; wool or other animal hair or other textile materials, prepared for use in making	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4757 4758	67041100	wigs or the like Complete wigs	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4759	67041100	Other	5.0	A C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4760	67042000	- Of human hair	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4761	67042000	- Of other materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4762	68010010	Of sandstone	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4763	68010020	Of granite	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4764	68010030	Of porphyry	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4765	68010040	Of marble	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4766	68010090	Of other natural stones	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	68021000	- Tiles, cubes and similar articles whether or not rectangular (including	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		square), the largest surface area of which is capable of being enclosed in a												
		square the side of which is less than 7 cm; artificially coloured granules,												
4767		chippings and powder												
4768	68022100	Marble, travertine and alabaster	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4769	68022300	Granite	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4770	68022900	Other stone	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	68029110	Steps, cornices, balustrades,frames/sills for doors or windows,	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4771		lintels , threshholds, boundary stones or milestones and the like												
4772	68029121	Bathtubs	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4773	68029122		5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4774	68029123	Fountain basins	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4775	68029129	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4776	68029130	Vases and artificial fruits and foliage	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4777	68029140	Columns, pedestrals, bases and capitals for columns	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4778	68029150	Cups, boxes and ashtrays	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4779	68029160	Paper weights and writing aid	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4780	68029170	Stone slabs forming the tops of articles of furniture (for buffets, sinks, tables etc)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4781	68029190	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4782	68029200	Other calcareous stone	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4783	68029300	Granite	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4784 4785	68029900	Other stone	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4786	68030010 68030090	Tiles and blocks for buildings or road paving	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0 4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4787	68041000		5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4788	68042100	- Millstones and grindstones for milling, grinding or pulping Of agglomerated synthetic or natural diamond	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4789	68042200	Of Other agglomerated abrasives or of ceramics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4790	68042300	Of natural stone	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4791	68043000	- Hand sharpening or polishing stones	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4791	68051000	- On a base of woven textile fabric only	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4793	68052000	- On A base of Paper or paperboard only	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4794	68053000	- On a base of their materials	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4795	68061000	Slag wool, rock wool and similar mineral wools (including intermixtures thereof), in bulk, sheets or rolls	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4796	68062000	- Exfoliated vermiculite, expanded clays, foamed Slag and similar	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4797	68069000	expanded mineral materials (including intermixtures thereof) - Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4797	68069000	- Utner - In rolls		C	4.0				0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	
4798	68071000	Tiles, blocks nd tiling stones	5.0 5.0	C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4800	68079010	Ceiling and bulding boards	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4800	68079030	Pipes and fittings thereof	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4801	68079040	Cast or moulded tableware	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7002	00073040	cast of illudiaca tableware	5.0	,	7.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4803	68079090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	68080000	Panels, boards, tiles, blocks and similar articles of vegetable fibre, of	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		straw or of shavings, chips, particles, sawdust or other waste, of wood,												
4804		agglomerated with cement, plaster or other mineral binders.												
4805	68091100	Faced or reinforced with paper or paperboard only	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4806	68091900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4807	68099010	Boards, sheets, panels, tiles and similar articles, ornamented	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4808	68099020	Moulded articles for decoration and ornament (patterns, columns,	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4809	68099030	bowls, vases and similar articles) Moulds used in industry	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4810	68099030	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4811	68101100	Building blocks and bricks	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
4812	68101910	Roofing bricks	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
4813	68101921	Paving blocks and slabs	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
	68101922	Tiles covered with a layer of ground stone for flooring or roofing	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
4814		, , ,												
4815	68101923	Granulated marble tiles	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
4816	68101929	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
4817	68101990	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
	68109100	Prefabricated structural components for building or civil engineering	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
4818														
4819	68109910	Fixed bathroom articles	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
4820	68109990	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
4821 4822	68114000	- Containing asbestos	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
4822	68118100	Corrugated sheets	5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4824	68118200 68118910	Other sheets, panels, tiles and similar articles	5.0	_	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4825	68118910	Basins and fixed bathroom fittings	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0 4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4825	68118930	Vases	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4827	68118990	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4828	68128000	- OF crocidolite	Prohibited	G	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited	Prohibited
4829	68129100	I Clothing, clothing accessories, footwear and headgear	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4829 4830	68129100 68129200	Clothing, clothing accessories, footwear and headgear Paper, millboard and felt	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0 4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		5, 5 ,												
4830	68129200	Paper, millboard and felt	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4830 4831 4832 4833	68129200 68129300	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls	5.0 Prohibited	C G	4.0 Prohibited	3.0 Prohibited	2.0 Prohibited	1.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited	0.0 Prohibited
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0	C G C G	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0			
4830 4831 4832 4833	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138900	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0	C G C G C	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 4.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 2.0 2.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 1.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica,	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0	C G C G	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0			
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138900 68141000	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos - Brake linings and pads Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C G C	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 4.0 4.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 2.0 2.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138900 68141000	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C C A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 4.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 2.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138900 68141000 68149010 68149090	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C C A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 4.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 2.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138900 68141000 68149010 68149010 68151010	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C C A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 4.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 2.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68149000 68149010 68149010 68151010 68151020	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C C A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138100 68144000 68149010 68149090 68151010 68151020 68151030	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C C A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68149000 68149010 68149010 68151010 68151020	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C C A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840 4841	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138100 68144000 68149010 68149090 68151010 68151020 68151030	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins,	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C C A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138900 68141000 68149010 68149090 68151010 68151020 68151030 68151040	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos - Brake linings and pads - Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Other	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C C A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844 4845	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138900 68141000 68149010 68149010 68151010 68151020 68151030 68151040	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos - Brake linings and pads Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Other	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C C A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844 4845 4846	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138900 68141000 68149010 68149010 68151010 68151020 68151020 68151040 68152010 68152010 68152010 68152020 68152030	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls - Other - Containing asbestos - Brake linings and pads - Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Other Plates Cylinderical shapes Plant pots	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G G C C A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844 4844 4845	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138900 68141000 68149010 68151010 68151020 68151030 68151040 68152000 68152030 68152030 68152030	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls - Other - Containing asbestos - Brake linings and pads - Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Other Plates Cylinderical shapes Plant pots Other	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G G C C A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844 4845 4846	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138900 68138900 68141000 68149010 68151010 68151020 68151030 68151040 68152020 68152020 68152030 68152030 68152030 68152090 68159110	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls - Other - Other - Containing asbestos - Brake linings and pads - Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Plates Plates Plates Plant pots Plant pots Non-fire treated bricks of dolomite agglomerated with tar	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G G C C A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844 4845 4846 4847	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138900 68141000 68149010 68151010 68151020 68151030 68151040 68152000 68152030 68152030 68152030	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos - Brake linings and pads - Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Other Plates Cylinderical shapes Plant pots Other Other Other Other	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G G C C A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844 4845 4846 4847 4848	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138900 68138900 68141000 68149010 68151010 68151020 68151020 68152010 68152010 68152020 68152030 68152030 68152090 68159110 68159120	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Other Plates Cylinderical shapes Plant pots Other Non-fire treated bricks of dolomite agglomerated with tar Bricks and other forms of magnesite or chrome-magnisite,not firetreated	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C C A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844 4845 4846 4847	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138900 68138900 68141000 68149010 68151010 68151020 68151020 68151030 68152010 68152010 68152010 68152010 68152010 68152010 68152010 68152010 68152020 68152030 68152030 68159190	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls - Other - Containing asbestos - Brake linings and pads - Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Other Plates Cylinderical shapes Plant pots Other Non-fire treated bricks of dolomite agglomerated with tar Bricks and other forms of magnesite or chrome-magnisite, not fire-treated Other	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G G C C A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844 4845 4846 4847 4848	68129200 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138900 68138900 68141000 68149010 68151010 68151020 68151020 68152010 68152010 68152020 68152030 68152030 68152090 68159110 68159120	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Other Plates Cylinderical shapes Plant pots Other Non-fire treated bricks of dolomite agglomerated with tar Bricks and other forms of magnesite or chrome-magnisite,not firetreated	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C C A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844 4845 4846 4847 4848 4849 4850	68129200 68129300 68129300 68129300 68129900 68138100 68138100 68149010 68149010 68151010 68151010 68151020 68151030 68152020 68152030 68152030 68152090 68159100 68159100 68159100	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other - Containing asbestos - Brake linings and pads - Other - Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Other Plates Cylinderical shapes Plant pots Other	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 S.0 Prohibited 5.0 S.0 S.0 S.0 S.0 S.0 S.0 S.0 S.0 S.0 S	C G C C A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840 4841 4841 4842 4843 4844 4845 4846 4847 4848 4849 4850	68129200 68129300 68129300 68129900 68132000 68138900 68138900 68149010 68149010 68151010 68151020 68151030 68151040 68152020 68152030 68152030 68152090 68159100 68159100 68159100 68159100	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other Other Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Other Plates Cylinderical shapes Plant pots Other Non-fire treated bricks of dolomite agglomerated with tar Bricks and other forms of magnesite or chrome-magnisite,not firetreated Other Unfired pots of silice or alum (e.g., those used for melting glass) Touchstone for testing precious metals	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G C C A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844 4845 4846 4847 4848 4849 4850	68129200 68129300 68129900 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138900 68141000 68149010 68149010 68151010 68151020 68151020 68152020 68152030 68152030 68152030 68152030 68152030 68152030 68159100 68159100 68159100 68159100	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other Other Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Other Plates Cylinderical shapes Plant pots Other Non-fire treated bricks of dolomite agglomerated with tar Bricks and other forms of magnesite or chrome-magnisite, not fire-treated Other Unfired pots of silice or alum (e.g., those used for melting glass) Touchstone for testing precious metals Paving blocks and slabs	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G G C C A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4839 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844 4845 4846 4847 4848 4849 4850 4851 4853 4853	68129200 68129300 68129900 681329900 681332000 68138900 68138900 68141000 68149010 68151010 68151020 68151030 68151030 68152010 68152010 68152010 68152010 68152010 68152010 68159100 68159100 68159100 68159100 68159100 68159100 68159100	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other Other Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Plates Cylinderical shapes Plant pots Bricks and other forms of dolomite agglomerated with tar Bricks and other forms of magnesite or chrome-magnisite, not fire-treated Unfired pots of silice or alum (e.g., those used for melting glass) Touchstone for testing precious metals Paving blocks and slabs Filter tubes of finely crushed and agglomerated quartz or flint	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G G C C A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 O.0 O.0 O.0 O.0 O.0 O.0 O.0 O.0 O.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.
4830 4831 4832 4833 4834 4835 4836 4837 4838 4840 4841 4842 4843 4844 4845 4846 4847 4848 4849 4850 4850 4851 4852	68129200 68129300 68129900 68129900 68132000 68138100 68138900 68141000 68149010 68149010 68151010 68151020 68151020 68152020 68152030 68152030 68152030 68152030 68152030 68152030 68159100 68159100 68159100 68159100	Paper, millboard and felt Compressed asbestos fibre jointing, in sheets or rolls Other Other Containing asbestos Brake linings and pads Other Plates, sheets and strips of agglomerated or reconstituted mica, whether or not on a support Pipes, ducts and similar moulded articles Other Filter tubes and discs Axial ignots Worked bricks and tiles Moulds for the manufacture of articles of delicate design (e.g., coins, medals, etc.) Other Plates Cylinderical shapes Plant pots Other Non-fire treated bricks of dolomite agglomerated with tar Bricks and other forms of magnesite or chrome-magnisite, not fire-treated Other Unfired pots of silice or alum (e.g., those used for melting glass) Touchstone for testing precious metals Paving blocks and slabs	5.0 Prohibited 5.0 Prohibited 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	C G G C C A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	4.0 Prohibited 4.0 Prohibited 4.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	3.0 Prohibited 3.0 Prohibited 3.0 3.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 Prohibited 2.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	1.0 Prohibited 1.0 Prohibited 1.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.	0.0 Prohibited 0.0 Prohibited 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.

6901000 Bricks, blocks, tiles and other ceramic goods of siliceous fossil meals (for example, lies elguhr, tripolite or distormite) or of similar siliceous earths. S.O. C. 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
68921000 Containing by weight, singly or together, more than 50% of the elements 5.0 A 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
8858 Mg, Ca or Cr, expressed as MpC, CaO or Cr203 September 1997 September 200 Septe	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
A859 Si(O2) or 0 a mixture or compound of these products	0.0 0.0
69031000 Containing by weight more than 50 % of graphite or other carbon or of a mixture of these products 69032000 Containing by weight more than 50 % of graphite or other carbon or of a mixture of these products 69032000 Containing by weight more than 50 % of alumina (A1203) or of a mixture or compound of alumina and of silica (SiQ2) Single or compound or compound of silica (SiQ2) Single or compound or comp	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
A861 mixture of these products Foundation Foundat	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
Mixture or compound of alumina and of silica (SiO2) S.O. C. 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.5 0.0 0.0 0.0
4864 69041000 - Building bricks 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4865 69049000 - Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4866 69051000 - Roofing tiles 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4867 69059010 - Cowls 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4868 69059020 - Architectural ornaments 5.0 A 0.0 0.	0.0 0.5 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.0 0.0
4865 69049000 Other Ot	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.5 0.0
4866 69051000 -Roofing tiles 5.0 A 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.5 0.0
4867 69059010 Cowls 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.5 0.0
4868 69059020 Architectural ornaments 5.0 A 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.0 0.0
A869 69059090 Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.0 0.0
4870 69060000 Ceramic pipes, conduits, guttering and pipe fittings. 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4871 69072100 Of a water absorption coefficient by weight not exceeding 0.5 % 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0 1.5 1.0 4872 Of a water absorption coefficient by weight exceeding 0.5 % but not exceeding 10 % 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0 1.5 1.0 4873 69072300 Of a water absorption coefficient by weight exceeding 10 % 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4874 69073000 - Mosaic cubes and the like, other than those of subheading 6907.40 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4875 69074000 - Finishing ceramics. 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 <th< td=""><td>0.0 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.0 0.0</td></th<>	0.0 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.0 0.0
4871 69072100 Of a water absorption coefficient by weight not exceeding 0.5 % 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0 1.5 1.0	0.5 0.0 0.5 0.0 0.0 0.0
69072200 Of a water absorption coefficient by weight exceeding 0.5 % but not 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0 1.5 1.0 4872 4873 69072300 Of a water absorption coefficient by weight exceeding 10 % 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4874 4874 4874 4874 4874 4874 69074000 -Finishing ceramics. 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4876 69091200 Of porcelain or china 5.0 A 0.0	0.5 0.0 0.0 0.0
4872 exceeding 10 % 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4873 69073000 - Mosaic cubes and the like, other than those of subheading 6907.40 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4874 0.0	0.0 0.0
4873 69072300 - Of a water absorption coefficient by weight exceeding 10 % 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4874 69073000 - Mosaic cubes and the like, other than those of subheading 6907.40 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4875 69074000 - Finishing ceramics. 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4876 69091100 - Of porcelain or china 5.0 A 0.0 <	
69073000 - Mosaic cubes and the like, other than those of subheading 6907.40 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4874 4875 69074000 - Finishing ceramics. 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4876 69091100 Of porcelain or china 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	
4874 4875 69074000 - Finishing ceramics. 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4876 69091100 - Of porcelain or china 5.0 A 0.0<	0.0 0.0
4876 69091100 Of porcelain or china 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0
69091200 Articles having a hardness equivalent to 9 or more on the Mohs scale 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
	0.0 0.0
	0.0 0.0
4878 69091900 Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
69099010 Ceramic pots, jars and similar articles of a kind used for the 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4879 conveyance or packing of goods	
488 69099090 Other 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0
4881 69101000 - Of porcelain or china 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0
4882 69109000 - Other 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4883 69111000 - Tableware and kitchenware 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4884 69119000 - Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
69120000 Ceramic tableware, kitchenware, other household articles and toilet 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0	0.0
4885	0.0 0.0
69131020 Book-stands, paper weights and similar articles of desk accessories 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4887	0.0
488 69131030 Vases 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4889 69131040 Ashtrays 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4890 69131050 Jewellry and candy boxes and the like 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4891 69131090 Other 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4892 69139010 Vases 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4893 69139090 Other 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4894 69141010 Accessories for door and window (e.g. handles, knobs,etc.) 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4895 69141020 Sign-boards, letters, numbers and other signs 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4896 69141090 Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
69149010 Stoves and other heating appliances of ceramic (ordinary ceramic 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4897 and cramic paste)	0.0 0.0
69149020 Undecorated pots (e.g. for gardening) made of ordinary ceramic 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4898	0.0
69149030 Pots and jars for laboratories and stores (for pharmacies and 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 4899 confectionariesetc.)	0.0 0.0
4900 69149090 Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4901 70010000 Cullet and other waste and scrap of glass; glass in the mass . 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4902 70021000 - Balls 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4903 70022000 - Rods 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
4904 70023100 of fused quartz or Other fused silica 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
	70023200	Of other glass having a linear coefficient of expansion not exceeding 5 x 10-6 per Kelvin within a temperature range of 0°C to 300°C	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4905 4906	70022000	Others	F 0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4906	70023900 70031200	Other Coloured throughout the mass (hady tinted) enacticed flashed or	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4907		 - Coloured throughout the mass (body tinted), opacified, flashed or having an absorbent, reflecting or Non-reflecting layer 	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4908	70031900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4909	70032000	- Wired sheets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4910	70033000	- Profiles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4911	70042000	- Glass, Coloured throughout the mass (body tinted), opacified, flashed or having an absorbent, reflecting or Non-reflecting layer	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4912	70049000	- Other glass	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4913	70051000	- Non-wired glass, having an absorbent, reflecting or Non-reflecting layer	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4914	70052100	Coloured throughout the mass (body tinted), opacified, flashed or	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4915	70052900	merely surface ground Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4916	70052900	- wired glass	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	70060000	Glass of heading 70.03, 70.04 or 70.05, bent, edge-worked, engraved,	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4917		drilled, enamelled or otherwise worked, but not framed or fitted with other materials.												
4918	70071100	Of size and shape suitable for incorporation in vehicles, aircraft, spacecraft or vessels	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4919	70071900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	70072100	Of size and shape suitable for incorporation in vehicles, aircraft,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4920		spacecraft or vessels												
4921	70072900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4922 4923	70080000	Multiple-walled insulating units of glass .	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4923	70091000 70099100	- Rear-view mirrors for vehicles Unframed	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4925	70099100	Framed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4926	70101000	- Ampoules	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4927	70102000	- Stoppers, lids and other closures	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4928	70102000	- Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4929	70111000	- For electric lighting	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4930	70112000	- For cathode-ray tubes	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4931	70119000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4932	70131010	For table or kitchen	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4933	70131030	For offices	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4934	70131041	Perfume bottles for toilet	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4935	70131049	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4936	70131090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4937 4938	70132200 70132800	Of lead crystal Other	5.0	C C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4938	70132800	Other Of lead crystal	5.0 5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4940	70133300	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4941	70133700	Of lead crystal	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4942	70134200	Of glass having a linear coefficient of expansion not exceeding 5 x 10-6	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4942	70134900	per Kelvin within a temperature range of 0°C to 300°C Other	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4944	70134900	For offices	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4945	70139110	Perfumery bottles for toilet	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4946	70133131	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4947	70139190	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4948	70139910	Aquariums	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4949	70139920	Censers	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4950	70139990	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4951	70140010	For transportaion equipment	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4952	70140090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4953	70151000	- Glasses for corrective spectacles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4954	70159010	Clock and watch glass	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4955	70159020	Glasses for sunglasses and other protective spectacles	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4956	70159090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
4957	70161000	- Glass cubes and other glass smallwares, whether or not on a backing, for mosaics or similar decorative purposes	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4958	70169000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4959	70171010	Quartz reactors tubes and holders designed for insertion into diffusion and oxidation furnaces for production of semiconductor wafers	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4960	70171090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4961	70172000	- Of other glass having a linear coefficient of expansion not exceeding 5 x 10-6 per kelvin within a temperature range of 0°C to 300°C	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4962	70179000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4963	70181010	Rosaries	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4964 4965	70181090 70182000	Other - Glass microspheres not exceeding 1 mm in diameter	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0 4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4966	70182000	- Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4967	70183000	Chopped strands, of a length of not more than 50 mm	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4968	70191200	- Rovings	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4969	70191900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4970	70193100	Mats	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4971	70193200	Thin sheets (voiles)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4972	70193900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4973	70194000	- Woven fabrics of rovings	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4974	70195100	- Of a width not exceeding 30 cm	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4975	70195200	Of a width exceeding 30 cm, plain weave, weighing less than 250 g/m2, of filaments measuring per single yarn not more than 136 tex	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4976	70195900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4977	70199010	For transportaion equipment	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4978	70199020	Water tanks	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4979 4980	70199030 70199040	For furniture and indoor decoration For insulation purposes (heat, sound electricity)	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0 4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4980	70199040	Fiberglass cases for electric meters, without electrical fittings	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4982	70199060	Pipes and tubes	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4983	70199070	Gas cylinders for domestic ranges, of fiberglass	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4984	70199090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4985	70200010	For transportaion equipment	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4986	70200020	Tanks and basins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4987	70200030	Letters, numbers, sign-plates and other decorations for shops	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4988	70200040	Quartz reactors tubes and holders designed for insertion into diffusion and oxidation furnaces for production of semiconductor wafers	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4989	70200090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4990	71011000	- Natural pearls	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4991 4992	71012100 71012200	Unworked	5.0 5.0	Α Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4992	71012200	Worked - Unsorted	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4994	71021000	Unworked or simply sawn, cleaved or bruted	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4995	71022900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4996	71023100	Unworked or simply sawn, cleaved or bruted	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4997	71023900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4998	71031000	- Unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
4999	71039100	Rubies, sapphires and emeralds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5000	71039900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5001	71041000	- Piezo-electric quartz	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5002 5003	71042000 71049000	- Other, unworked or simply sawn or roughly shaped - Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5003	71049000	- Of diamonds	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5004	71051000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5006	71053000	- Powder	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5007	71069110	Ingots	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5008	71069190	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5009	71069200	Semi-manufactured	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
			-	-										•

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5010	71070000	Base metals clad with silver, not further worked than semi-manufactured.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5011	71081100	Powder	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5012	71081210	Ingots	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5013	71081290	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5014	71081300	Other semi-manufactured forms	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5015	71082000	- Monetary	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5016	71090000	Base metals or silver, clad with gold, not further worked than semi- manufactured.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5017	71101110	Ingots	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5018	71101190	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5019	71101900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5020	71102100	Unwrought or in powder form	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5021	71102900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5022	71103100	Unwrought or in powder form	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5023	71103900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5024	71104100	Unwrought or in powder form	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5025	71104900	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5026	71110000	Base metals, silver or gold, clad with platinum, not further worked than semi-manufactured.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5027	71123000	- Ash containingprecious metal or precious metal compounds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5028	71129100	Of gold, including metal clad with gold but excluding sweepings containing other precious metals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	71129200	Of platinum, including metal clad with platinum but excluding	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5029		sweepings containing other precious metals												
5030	71129900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5031	71131100	Of silver, whether or not plated or clad with other precious metal	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5032	71131910	Of gold	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5033	71131920	Of platinium and the platinium group	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5034	71132000	- Of base metal clad with precious metal	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5035	71141100	Of silver, whether or not plated or clad with other precious metal	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5036	71141910	Of gold	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5037	71141920	Of platinium and the platinium group	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5038	71142000	- Of base metal clad with precious metal	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5039	71151000	- Catalysts in the form of wire cloth or grill, of platinum	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5040	71159000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5041	71161010	Articles of personal ornamentation	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5042 5043	71161090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5043	71162010 71162020	Articles of personal ornamentation Articles for Industrial technical uses	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5045	71162020	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5045	71162090	Cuff-links	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5047	71171110	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5048	711711900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5049	71179010	Of plastic	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5050	71179020	Of glass	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5051	71179030	Of wood	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5052	71179090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5053	71181000	- Coin (other than gold coin), not being legal tender	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5054	71189000	- Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5055	72011000	- Non-alloy pig iron containing by weight 0.5% or less of phosphorus:	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5056	72012000	- Non-alloy pig iron containing by weight more than 0.5% of phosphorus	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5057	72015000	- Alloy pig iron; spiegeleisen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5058	72021100	Containing by weight more than 2% of carbon	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5059	72021900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5060	72022100	Containing by weight more than 55% of silicon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5061	72022900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5062	72023000	- Ferro-silico-manganese	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5063	72024100	Containing by weight more than 4% of carbon	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

500 709-2000 709	SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
See 1999 1	5064	72024900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
507 707000 7	5065	72025000	- Ferro-silico-chromium	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1.500 1.50		72026000	- Ferro-nickel	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0						0.0	0.0	0.0
509 7991000 Free Distance and New Color Distance 5.8															
1977 1970-7970				+											
2017 1920/1920 1-fern-marker 3-9 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0															
Section Company Comp				+											
597															
2014 2015															
\$2.57 \$7.000 \$7															
Sign 2014															
5077 70,043603 - Other - Other - Other - S.O. C. 4.9 3.0 2.0 1.0 0															
2006 2006															
10				+	_										
2007 2004 2007															
500 504 504 504 504 505 504 505	5079								-1.5						
1992 1995/1990 Canalizer		72044900		5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5684 27023100 -Other -	5081	72045000	- Remelting scrap Ingots	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5084 72637900 - Other	5082	72051000	- Granules	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5085 72061000 Propries 508 C	5083	72052100	Of alloy steel	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
\$7000000 \$7000000 \$7000000 \$70000000 \$70000000000	5084	72052900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
12071100		72061000	- Ingots		С		3.0		1.0						0.0
Sest Decomposition Sest Decomposition	5086														
5088 72071200 - Other of rectangular (other than square) cross-section 5,0 C 4,0 3,0 2,0 1,0 0,0		72071100		5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5089 72071300 - Other															
5991 7281000															
5991 7208100 -Incolls, not further worked than hot-rolled, with patterns in relief 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0 1.5 1.0 0.5 0.0															
5092 7028500				+											
5093 72835600				+											
5094 72082700 -0.0f a thickness of less than 3 mm				+											
5095 72083600 - Of a thickness exceeding 10 mm															
5096 72083700 Of a thickness of 4.75 mm or more but not exceeding 10 mm 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0															
5097 72083800															
2084900 -0.01 inclines of less than 3 mm															
2084000 Not in coils, not further worked than hot-rolled, with patterns in relief 5.0 A 0.0				+	_										
17085200	5099	72084000	- Not in coils, not further worked than hot-rolled, with patterns in relief	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
100 100	5100	72085100	Of a thickness exceeding 10 mm	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5103 72095400 - Of a thickness of less than 3 mm 5.0 A 0.0	5101	72085200	Of a thickness of 4.75 mm or more but not exceeding 10 mm	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
S104 72089000 Other Ot		72085300	Of a thickness of 3 mm or more but less than 4.75 mm	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Section Sect		72085400			Α										0.0
S106 72091600 Of a thickness exceeding 1 mm but less than 3 mm 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0 1.5 1.0 0.5 0.0															
5107 72091700 Of a thickness of 0.5 mm or more but not exceeding 1 mm 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0 1.5 1.0 0.5 0.0															
5108 72091800 Of a thickness of less than 0.5 mm 5.0 A 0.0 0.															
5109 72092500 Of a thickness of 3 mm or more 5.0 A 0.0				+											
5110 72092600 - Of a thickness exceeding 1 mm but less than 3 mm 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>															
5111 72092700 - Of a thickness of 0.5 mm or more but not exceeding 1 mm 5.0 A 0.0				+											
5112 72092800 Of a thickness of less than 0.5 mm 5.0 A 0.0				+											
5113 72099000 Other S.0 A 0.0															
5114 72101100 - Of a thickness of 0.5 mm or more 5.0 A 0.0															
5115 72101200 Of a thickness of less than 0.5 mm 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0 1.5 1.0 0.5 0.0															
5116 72102000 - Plated or coated with lead, including terne-plate 5.0 A 0.0 <				+											
5117 72103000 - Electrolytically plated or coated with zinc 5.0 A 0.0															
5118 72104100 Corrugated 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0 1.5 1.0 0.5 0.0 5119 72104900 Other 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0 1.5 1.0 0.5 0.0 72105000 - Plated or coated with chromium oxides or with chromium and chromium oxides 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0															
5119 72104900 Other 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0 1.5 1.0 0.5 0.0 72105000 - Plated or coated with chromium oxides or with chromium and chromium and chromium oxides 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0				+											
72105000 - Plated or coated with chromium oxides or with chromium and 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0															
5121 72106100 Plated or coated with aluminium-zinc alloys 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0			- Plated or coated with chromium oxides or with chromium and												
		72106100		5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
					Α										

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5123	72107000	- Painted, varnished or coated with plastics	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5124	72109000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	72111300	Rolled on four faces or in a closed box pass, of a width exceeding 150	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		mm and a thickness of not less than 4 mm, not in coils and without												
5125		patterns in relief												
5126 5127	72111400	- Other, of a thickness of 4.75 mm or more	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5127	72111900 72112300	Other Containing by weight less than 0.25% of carbon	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5129	72112300	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5130	72112900	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5131	72121000	- Plated or coated with tin	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5132	72122000	- Electrolytically plated or coated with zinc	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5133	72123000	- Otherwise plated or coated with zinc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5134	72124000	- Painted, varnished or coated with plastics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5135	72125000	- Otherwise plated or coated	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5136	72126000	- Clad	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	72131000	- Containing indentations, ribs, grooves or other deformations produced	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5137		during the rolling process												
5138	72132000	- Other, of 0%-cutting steel	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5139	72139100	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 14 mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5140 5141	72139900 72141030	Other Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter	10.0 10.0	TR TR	9.0 9.5	8.0 9.0	7.0 8.5	6.0 8.0	5.0 7.5	5.0 7.5	5.0 7.5	5.0 7.5	5.0 7.5	5.0 7.5
5142	72141030	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.5	9.0	8.5	8.0	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
5143	72141040	Other	10.0	TR	9.5	9.0	8.5	8.0	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
5144	72142030	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.5	9.0	8.5	8.0	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
5145	72142040	Of circular cross-section measuring 8-40 mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.5	9.0	8.5	8.0	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
5146	72142090	Other	10.0	TR	9.5	9.0	8.5	8.0	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
5147	72143030	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.5	9.0	8.5	8.0	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
5148	72143040	Of circular cross-section measuring 8-40 mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.5	9.0	8.5	8.0	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
5149	72143090	Other	10.0	TR	9.5	9.0	8.5	8.0	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
5150	72149100	Of rectangular (other than square) cross-section	10.0	TR	9.5	9.0	8.5	8.0	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
5151	72149900	Other	10.0	TR	9.5	9.0	8.5	8.0	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.5
5152	72151030	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5153	72151040	Of circular cross-section measuring 8-40 mm in diameter	10.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5154 5155	72151090	Other	10.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5156	72155030 72155040	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter Of circular cross-section measuring 8-40 mm in diameter	10.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5157	72155040	Of Circular Cross-section measuring 8-40 mm in diameter	10.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5158	72159030	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5159	72159040	Of circular cross-section measuring 8-40 mm in diameter	10.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5160	72159090	Other	10.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	72161000	- U, I or H sections, not further worked than hot-rolled, hotdrawn or	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5161		extruded, of a height of less than 80 mm												
5162	72162100	L sections	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5163		T sections	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5164	72163110	Of a height of 80 mm or more, but not exceeding 220 mm	5.0	F	EXC									
5165	72163120	Of a height exceeding 220 mm	5.0	F	EXC									
5166	72163210	, ,	5.0	F	EXC									
5167 5168	72163220	Š Š	5.0 5.0	F	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC	EXC EXC
5169	72163310 72163320		5.0	F F	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC
5170	72164010	Of a height exceeding 220 mm	5.0	F	EXC									
5171		Of a height exceeding 220 mm	5.0	F	EXC									
		- Other angles, shapes and sections, not further worked than hotrolled,	5.0	Ē	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5172		hot-drawn or extruded												
5173	72166100	Obtained from flat-rolled products	5.0	F	EXC									
5174	72166900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5175	72169100	Cold-formed or cold-finished from flat-rolled products	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5176	72169900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5177	72171000	- Not plated or coated, whether or not polished	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5178	72172000	- Plated or coated with zinc	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5179	72173000	- Plated or coated with other base metals	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5180	72179000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5181	72181000	- Ingots and other primary forms	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5182	72189100	Of rectangular (other than square) cross-section	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5183	72189900	other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5184	72191100	Of a thickness exceeding 10 mm	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5185 5186	72191200	Of a thickness of 4.75 mm or more but not exceeding 10 mm	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5187	72191300 72191400	Of a thickness of 3 mm or more but less than 4.75 mm Of a thickness of less than 3 mm	5.0	A F	EXC.	0.0 EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC	EXC.	0.0 EXC
5188	72192100	Of a thickness exceeding 10 mm	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5189	72192200	Of a thickness of 4.75 mm or more but not exceeding 10 mm	5.0	F	EXC									
5190	72192300	Of a thickness of 3 mm or more but less than 4.75 mm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5191	72192400	Of a thickness of less than 3 mm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5192	72193100	Of a thickness of 4.75 mm or more	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5193	72193200	- Of a thickness of 3 mm or more but less than 4.75 mm	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5194 5195	72193300	- Of a thickness exceeding 1 mm but less than 3 mm	5.0	E F	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5195	72193400 72193500	Of a thickness of 0.5 mm or more but not exceeding 1 mm Of a thickness of less than 0.5 mm	5.0 5.0	A	4.5 0.0	4.0 0.0	3.5 0.0	3.0 0.0	2.5 0.0	2.0 0.0	1.5 0.0	1.0 0.0	0.5 0.0	0.0
5197	72193300	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5198	72201100	Of a thickness of 4.75 mm or more	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5199	72201200	Of a thickness of less than 4.75 mm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5200	72202000	- Not further worked than cold-rolled (cold-reduced)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5201	72209000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5202	72210000	Bars and rods, hot-rolled, in irregularly wound coils, of stainless steel.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5203	72221100	Of circular cross-section	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5204	72221900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5205	72222000	- Bars and rods, not further worked than cold-formed or cold-finished	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5206	72223000	- Other bars and rods	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5207 5208	72224000 72230000	- Angles, shapes and sections Wire of stainless steel.	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5208	72230000	- Ingots and other primary forms	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5210	72249000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5211	72251100	Grain-oriented	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5212	72251900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5213	72253000	- Other, not further worked than hot-rolled, in coils	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5214	72254000	- Other, not further worked than hot-rolled, not in coils	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5215	72255000	- Other, not further worked than cold-rolled (cold-reduced)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5216 5217	72259100 72259200	Electrolytically plated or coated with zinc Otherwise plated or coated with zinc	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5218	72259200	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5219	72261100	Grain-oriented	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5220	72261900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5221	72262000	- Of high speed steel	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5222	72269100	Not further worked than hot-rolled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5223	72269200	Not further worked than cold-rolled (cold-reduced)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5224 5225	72269900 72271000	Other - Of high speed steel	5.0 10.0	C TR	4.0 9.0	3.0 8.0	7.0	1.0 6.0	0.0 5.0	0.0 5.0	0.0 5.0	0.0 5.0	0.0 5.0	0.0 5.0
5226	72271000	- Of right speed steel - Of silico-manganese steel	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5227	72272000	- Other	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5228	72281010	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5229	72281020	Of circular cross-section measuring 8-40 mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5230	72281090	Other	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5231	72282010	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5232	72282020	Of circular cross-section measuring 8-40 mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5233 5234	72282090	Other Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter	10.0 10.0	TR TR	9.0 9.0	8.0	7.0 7.0	6.0 6.0	5.0 5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5234	72283010 72283020	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter Of circular cross-section measuring 8-40 mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0 8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0 5.0	5.0 5.0	5.0 5.0	5.0 5.0	5.0 5.0
5236	72283020	Other	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5237	72284010	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5238	72284020	Of circular cross-section measuring 8-40 mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5239	72284090	Other	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5240	72285010	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5241	72285020	Of circular cross-section measuring 8-40 mm in diameter	10.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5242	72285090	Other	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5243	72286010	Of circular cross-section measuring less than 8mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5244	72286020	Of circular cross-section measuring 8-40 mm in diameter	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5245	72286090	Other	10.0	TR	9.0	8.0	7.0	6.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0	5.0
5246	72287000	- Angles, shapes and sections	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5247 5248	72288000 72292000	- Hollow drill bars and rods	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5249	72292000	- Of silico-manganese steel - Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5250	73011000	- Sheet piling	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5251	73012000	- Angles, shapes and sections	5.0	F	EXC	EXC.								
5252	73021000	- Rails	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5253	73023000	- Switch blades, crossing frogs, point rods and other crossing pieces	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5254	73024000	- Fish-plates and sole plates	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5255	73029000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5256	73030000	Tubes, pipes and hollow profiles, of cast iron.	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5257	73041100	Of stainless steel	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5258	73041900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5259 5260	73042200	Drill pipe of stainless steel	5.0	E E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5 1.5	1.0	0.5 0.5	0.0
5261	73042300 73042400	Other drill pipe Other, of stainless steel	5.0 5.0	E	4.5 4.5	4.0 4.0	3.5 3.5	3.0 3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0 1.0	0.5	0.0
5262	73042400	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5263	73042300	Cold-drawn or cold-rolled (cold-reduced)	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5264	73043900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5265	73044100	Cold-drawn or cold-rolled (cold-reduced)	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5266	73044900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5267	73045100	Cold-drawn or cold-rolled (cold-reduced)	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5268	73045900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5269	73049000	- Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5270	73051100	Longitudinally submerged arc welded	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5271	73051200	Other, longitudinally welded	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5272 5273	73051900	Other	5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5274	73052000	- Casing of a kind used in drilling for oil or gas	5.0 5.0	E	4.0 4.5	3.0 4.0	2.0 3.5	1.0 3.0	0.0 2.5	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.5	0.0 1.0	0.0 0.5	0.0
5275	73053100 73053900	Longitudinally welded Other	5.0	C	4.5	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.5	0.0
5276	73053900	- Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5277	73053000	Welded, of stainless steel	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5278	73061100	- Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5279	73062100	Welded, of stainless steel	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5280	73062900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5281	73063000	- Other, welded, of circular cross-section, of iron or non-alloy steel	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5282	73064000	- Other, welded, of circular cross-section, of stainless steel	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5283	73065000	- Other, welded, of circular cross-section, of other alloy steel	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5284	73066100	Of square or rectangular cross-section	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5285	73066900	Of other non-circular cross-section	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5286 5287	73069000	- Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5287	73071100 73071900	Of non-malleable cast iron Other	5.0 5.0	E E	4.5 4.5	4.0 4.0	3.5 3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5 1.5	1.0 1.0	0.5 0.5	0.0
5289	73071900	Flanges	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5290	73072100	Threaded elbows, bends and sleeves	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5291	73072200	Butt welding fittings	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5292	73072900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5293	73079100	Flanges	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5294	73079200	Threaded elbows, bends and sleeves	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5295	73079300	Butt welding fittings	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5296	73079900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5297	73081000	- Bridges and bridge-sections	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5298	73082000	- Towers and lattice masts	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5299	73083000	- Doors, windows and their frames and thresholds for doors	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5300	73084000	- Equipment for scaffolding, shuttering, propping or pit propping	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
F204	73089010	Wall-mounted boxes for fire fighting equipment or fire hoses and	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5301		the like								ļ				

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5302	73089020	Large-scale shelving for assembly and permanent installation in shops, workshops and storehouses, etc.	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5303	73089030	Angles and ties for fastening decoration tiles in ceilings	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5304	73089040	Scaffoldings props, platforms and fittings	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5305	73089050	Staircases, fixed	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5306	73089060	Sheds and domes	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5307	73089090	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5308	73090010	Domestic water tanks	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5309 5310	73090090	Other - Of a capacity of 50 L or more	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5310	73101000 73102110	For aerated beverages and fruit juices	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5312	73102110	For preserving foods	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5313	73102120	For preserving chemicals and lubricating oils	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5314	73102190	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5315	73102900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5316	73110010	For oxygen	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5317	73110020	For freon	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5318	73110030	For domestic stoves gases	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5319	73110090	For other gases	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5320	73121010	Electric wire and cable , not insulated	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5321	73121090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5322	73129010	Lifting ropes	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5323	73129090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	73130000	Barbed wire of iron or steel; twisted hoop or single flat wire, barbed or	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5324		not, and loosely twisted double wire, of a kind used for fencing, of iron or steel.												
5325	73141200	Endless bands for machinery, of stainless steel	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5326	73141200	Other woven cloth, of stainless steel	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5327	73141900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	73142000	- Grill, netting and fencing, welded at the intersection, of wire with a	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		maximum cross-sectional dimension of 3 mm or more and having a mesh												
5328		size of 100 cm2 or more												
5329	73143100	Plated or coated with zinc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5330	73143900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5331	73144100	Plated or coated with zinc	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5332	73144200	Coated with plastics	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5333	73144900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5334 5335	73145000 73151100	- Expanded metal Roller chain	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.0	2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5336	73151100	Other chain	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5337	73151200	Parts	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5338	73152000	- Skid chain	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5339	73158100	Stud-link	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5340	73158200	Other, welded link	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5341	73158900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5342	73159000	- Other parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5343	73160000	Anchors, grapnels and parts thereof, of iron or steel.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5344	73170010	Steel nails and carpentry nails	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5345	73170020	Tacks	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5346	73170030	Drawing pins	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5347	73170040	Staples	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5348 5349	73170090	Other Coach screws	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5349	73181100 73181200	Other wood screws	5.0 5.0	A C	4.0	0.0 3.0	2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5351	73181200	Screw hooks and screw rings	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5352	73181300	Self-tapping screws	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
	73181500	Other screws and bolts, whether or not with their nuts or washers	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5353		The same state, and same state	2.0	_			2.0	2.0					5	
5354	73181600	Nuts	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5355	73181900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5356	73182100	Spring washers and Other lock washers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5357	73182200	Other washers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5358	73182300	Rivets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5359	73182400	Cotters and cotter-pins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5360	73182900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5361	73194000	- Safety pins and other pins	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5362	73199000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5363	73201000	- Leaf-springs and leaves therefor	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5364	73202000	- Helical springs	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5365	73209000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5366	73211110	Cookers	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5367 5368	73211120	Barbecues	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5368	73211130 73211190	Braziers Other	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5370	73211190	Cookers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5371	73211210	Barbecues	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5372	73211230	Braziers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5373	73211290	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5374	73211900	Other, including appliances for solid fuel	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5375	73218110	Heaters	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5376	73218190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5377	73218210	Heaters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5378	73218290	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5379	73218900	Other, including appliances for solid fuel	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5380	73219010	For cookers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5381	73219020	For barbecues	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5382	73219030	For heaters	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5383	73219090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5384	73221100	Of cast iron	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5385 5386	73221900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3360	73229000 73231000	Other Iron or steel wool; pot scourers and scouring or polishing pads, gloves	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5387	73231000	and the like	5.0	C	4.0	5.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5388	73239100	Of cast iron, not enamelled	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5389	73239200	Of cast iron, enamelled	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5390	73239300	Of stainless steel	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5391	73239400	Of iron (other than cast iron) or steel, enamelled	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5392	73239900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5393	73241000	- Sinks and wash basins, of stainless steel :	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5394	73242100	Of cast iron, whether or not enamelled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5395	73242900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5396	73249000	- Other, including parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	73251010	Inspection traps, gratings, drain covers and similar castings for	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5397	70054000	sewage				2.2								2.2
5398 5399	73251020	Hydrant pillars and covers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2233	73251030 73251040	Pillar boxes Rabbit and poultry cages, hives, animal feeders and drinkers and	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0 2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5400	/3231040	ploughs	5.0	C	4.0	5.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5401	73251090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5402	73259100	Grinding balls and similar articles for mills	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5403	73259910	Manholes, drain covers and similar articles for sewage	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5404	73259920	Hydrant plates and valves and fire-alarm columns	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5405	73259930	Pillar boxes	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	73259940	Rabbit and poultry cages, hives, animal feeders and drinkers and	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5406		ploughs												
5407	73259990	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5408	73261100	Grinding balls and similar articles for mills	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5409	73261900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5410	73262010	Rat traps	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5411	73262020	Fish traps	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5412	73262030	Stalls for animal feeding	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5413 5414	73262040	Waste baskets	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5414	73262090	Other Shee protectors whether or not incorporating affixing points	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5415	73269010 73269020	Shoe protectors whether or not incorporating affixing points Tree-climbing irons	5.0	C A	4.0 0.0	3.0 0.0	2.0 0.0	1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5417	73269020	Non-mechanical ventilators	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
J .17	13203030	Ton medianical ventuators	ال.ر	, ,	4.∪	5.0	2.0	∪	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5418	73269040	Venetian blinds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5419	73269050	Binding hoops for casks	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5420	73269060	Fittings for electric wiring (e.g., stays, clips, brackets); suspension or connecting devices for insulator chains	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5421	73269070	Fencing posts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5422	73269080	Tent pegs and stakes for tethering livestock	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5423	73269091	Hoops for garden borders and trainers for trees	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5424	73269092	Clips for water hoses	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5425	73269093	Road studs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5426	73269094	Portable ladders and steps	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5427	73269095	Tools boxes	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5428	73269096	Jewellery and antique boxes and cosmetic or powder boxes and cases	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5429	73269097	Electricity (lighting) poles	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5430	73269098	Rabbit and poultry cages, hives, animal feeders and drinkers and ploughs	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5431	73269099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5432	74010000	Copper mattes; cement copper (precipitated copper).	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5433	74020000	Unrefined copper; copper anodes for electrolytic refining.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5434	74031100	Cathodes and sections of cathodes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5435	74031200	Wire-bars	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5436	74031300	Billets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5437	74031900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5438	74032100	Copper-zinc base alloys (brass)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5439	74032200	Copper-tin base alloys (bronze)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5440	74032900	Other copper alloys (other than master alloys of heading 74.05)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5441 5442	74040000 74050000	Copper waste and scrap	5.0 5.0	C	4.0 0.0	3.0 0.0	2.0 0.0	1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5442		Master alloys of copper	5.0	A A					0.0					
5444	74061000	- Powders of Inmellar structure	5.0	Α Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5445	74062000 74071000	- Powders of lamellar structure; flakes - Of refined copper	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5446	74071000	Of copper-zinc base alloys (brass)	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5447	74072100	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5448	74081100	Of which the maximum cross-sectional dimension exceeds 6 mm	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5449	74081900	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5450	74082100	Of copper-zinc base alloys (brass)	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	74082200	Of copper-nickel base alloys (cupro-nickel) or copper-nickel-zinc base	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5451		alloys (nickel silver)												
5452	74082900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5453	74091100	In coils	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5454	74091900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5455	74092100	In coils	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5456	74092900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5457 5458	74093100	In coils	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5458	74093900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5459	74094000	- Of copper-nickel base alloys (cupro-nickel) or copper-nickel-zinc base	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5460	74099000	alloys (nickel silver) - Of other copper alloys	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5461	74101100	Of refined copper	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5462	74101100	Of copper alloys	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5463	74101200	Of refined copper	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5464	74102200	Of copper alloys	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5465	74111000	- Of refined copper	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5466	74112100	Of copper-zinc base alloys (brass)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5467	74112200	Of copper-nickel base alloys (cupro-nickel) or copper-nickel zinc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5468	74112900	base alloys (nickel silver) Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5469	74112900	- Of refined copper	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5470	74121000	- Of copper alloys	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	74130000	Stranded wire, cables, plaited bands and the like, of copper, not	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5471 5472	74151000	electrically insulated.	F.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5472	74151000	Nails and tacks, drawing pins, staples and similar articles Washers (including spring washers)	5.0 5.0	Α Λ	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3473	/4132100	washers (including spring washers)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5474	74152900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5475	74153300	Other screws; bolts and nuts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5476	74153900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	74181000	- Table, kitchen or other household articles and parts thereof; pot	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5477		scourers and scouring or polishing pads, gloves and the like												
5478	74182000	- Sanitary ware and parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5479	74191000	- Chain and parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5480	74199110	Radiator plates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	74199120	Reservoirs, tanks, vats and similar containers for any material	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		(excluding liquefied gas) of a capacity exceeding 300 l, not fitted with												
5481		mechanical or thermal devices, whether or not lined or heat-insulated												
5482	74199190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5483	74199910	Radiator plates	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	74199920	Reservoirs, tanks, vats and similar containers for any material	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		(excluding liquefied gas) of a capacity exceeding 300 l, not fitted with												
		mechanical or thermal equipment, whether or not lined or heat-insulated												
5484		and the state of t												
5485	74199930	Containers for compressed or liquefied gas	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5486	74199940	Cathodes of copper or copper alloy for electro-plating	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5487	74199950	Articles of copper wires (traps, waste baskets etc)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5488	74199960	Non-mechanical ventilators	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5489	74199970	Venetian Blinds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5490	74199980	Clips for water hoses	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5491	74199990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5492	75011000	- Nickel mattes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
F 402	75012000	- Nickel oxide sinters and other intermediate products of nickel metallurgy	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5493 5494	75021000	- Nickel, not alloyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5495	75021000	- Nickel alloys	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5496	75030000	Nickel waste and scrap.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5497	75040000	Nickel powders and flakes.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5498	75051100	Of nickel, not alloyed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5499	75051200	Of nickel alloys	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5500	75052100	Of nickel, not alloyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5501	75052200	Of nickel alloys	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5502	75061000	- Of nickel, not alloyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5503	75062000	- Of nickel alloys	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5504	75071100	Of nickel, not alloyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5505	75071200	Of nickel alloys	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5506	75072000	- Tube or pipe fittings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5507	75081000	- Cloth, grill and netting, of nickel wire	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5508	75089010	Window frames for structures	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5509	75089020	Reservoirs, tanks, vats and similar containers, of any copacity, not	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5510	75089030	fitted with mechanical or thermal equipment Nails, tacks, nuts, bolts, screws	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5511	75089040	Springs	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5512	75089050	Domestic and kitchen articles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5513	75089060	Sanitary wares	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5514	75089090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5515	76011000	- Aluminium, not alloyed	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5516	76012000	- Aluminium alloys	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5517	76020000	Aluminium waste and scrap.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5518	76031000	- Powders of non-lamellar structure	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5519	76032000	- Powders of lamellar structure; flakes	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5520	76041000	- Of aluminium, not alloyed	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5521	76042100	Hollow profiles	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5522	76042900	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5523	76051100	Of which the maximum cross-sectional dimension exceeds 7 mm	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5524	76051900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5525	76052100	Of which the maximum cross-sectional dimension exceeds 7 mm	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5526 5527	76052900	Other Of aluminium, not alloyed	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3327	76061100	Or aluminium, not alloyed	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5528	76061200	Of aluminium alloys	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5529	76069100	Of aluminium, not alloyed	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5530	76069200	Of aluminium alloys	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5531	76071110	In rolls put up for retail sale	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5532	76071190	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5533	76071910	In rolls put up for retail sale	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5534	76071990	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5535 5536	76072010	In rolls put up for retail sale	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5536	76072090	Other	5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5537	76081000 76082000	- of aluminium, not alloyed - Of aluminium alloys	5.0 5.0	C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3336	76092000	Aluminium tube or pipe fittings (for example, couplings, elbows, sleeves).	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5539	70030000	rataminant case of pipe fittings (for example, couplings, cisows, siecves).	5.0	C	4.0	5.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5540	76101010	Power operated doors for garages	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5541	76101090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5542	76109010	Bridges and Bridges-sections	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5543	76109020	Towers and lattice masts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5544	76109030	Sheds and domes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5545	76109040	Staircases	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	76109050	Wall partitions for hospital wards, restaurants, offices, toilets and	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5546		the like												
5547	76109060	Decoration tiles for ceilings	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5548 5549	76109070	Angles and stays for fixing decoration tiles in ceilings	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5549	76109090	Other		Α		0.0	0.0	0.0			0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	76110000	Aluminium reservoirs, tanks, vats and similar containers, for any material	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		(other than compressed or liquefied gas), of a capacity exceeding 300 l, whether or not lined or heatinsulated, but not fitted with mechanical or												
5550		thermal equipment.												
5551	76121000	- Collapsible tubular containers	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5552	76129010	Cans for aerated beverages and fruit juices	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5553	76129020	Cans for preserving foods	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5554	76129030	Cans for chemicals and lubrication oils	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5555	76129090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5556	76130010	Gas cylinders of a capacity 100 l and less	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5557	76130090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5558	76141010	Uninsulated electric wire and cable	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5559	76141090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5560	76149000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5561	76151010	Pot scourers and scourina or polishing pads, gloves and the like	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5562 5563	76151020 76151090	Plates and trays of aluminum sheets Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5564	76151090	- Sanitary ware and parts thereof	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3304	76161000	- Nails, tacks staples (other than those of heading 83.05) screws, bolts,	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	70101000	nuts, screw hooks, rivets, cotters, cotter-pins, washers and similar articles	5.0	C	4.0	5.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5565		indes, serew nooks, rivets, cotter pins, washers and similar articles												
5566	76169100	Cloth, grill, netting and fencing, of aluminium wire	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5567	76169910	Chains and parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5568	76169921	Cloth, grill and netting of expanded aluminium wire	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5569	76169922	Waste baskets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5570	76169929	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5571	76169930	Non-mechanical ventilators	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5572	76169940	Venetian blinds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
EE 72	76169950	Power line accessories (e.g.wire channels, supports, clips and	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5573 5574	76160000	mounts) Fencing pillars	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5574	76169960 76169970	Portable ladders	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5576	76169970	Other	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5577	78011000	- Refined Lead	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5578	78011000	Containing by weight antimony as the principal other element	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5579	78019100	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5580	78020000	Lead waste and scrap.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	78041100	Sheets, strip and foil of a thickness (excluding any backing) not	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5581		exceeding 0.2 mm												

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5582	78041900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5583	78042000	- Powders and flakes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5584	78060000	Other articles of lead .	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5585	79011100	Containing by weight 99.99% or more of zinc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5586	79011200	Containing by weight less than 99.99% of zinc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5587	79012000	- Zinc alloys	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5588	79020000	Zinc waste and scrap .	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5589	79031000	- Zinc dust	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5590	79039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5591	79040010	Wire	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5592	79040020	Bars and rods	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5593	79040090	Profiles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5594	79050010	Photo-engraving, lithographic or other printing plates etc.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5595	79050090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5596	79070010	Cans, boxes, and similar containers for packing and transportation	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5597	79070020	Reservoirs, vats, drums and similar containers not fitted with mechanical or thermal equipment	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5598	79070030	Tubular containers for packing pharmaceutical product etc.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5599	79070040	Cloth, grill and netting of zinc wire and expanded metal sheets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5600	79070050	Nails, tacks, nuts, bolts, and screws	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5601	79070060	Household articles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5602	79070070	Sanitary ware	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5603	79070080	Labels for plants and cuttings, not incorporating letters, numbers or patterns	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5604	79070091	Hollowed sheets for marking packages,etc.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5605	79070092	Electroplating anodes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5606	79070093	Cathodic protection anodes (sacrificial anodes) used for protecting pipelines and ships tanks etc., from corrosion	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5607	79070099	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5608	80011000	- Tin, not alloyed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5609	80012000	- Tin alloys	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5610	80020000	Tin waste and scrap.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5611	80030010	Hollow bars	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5612	80030090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5613	80070010	Vats, reservoirs, drums and other containers(not fitted with mechanical or thermal equipment)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5614	80070020	Collapsible tubes for packing dentifrices, colours or other products	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5615	80070030	Household ,kitchen and tableware (jugs, trays, plates etc.)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5616	80070090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5617	81011000	- Powders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5618	81019400	Unwrought tungsten, including bars and rods obtained simply by sintering; waste and scrap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5619	81019600	Wire	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5620	81019700	Waste and scrap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5621	81019900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5622	81021000	- Powders	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5623	81029400	Unwrought molybdenum, including bars and rods obtained simply by sintering	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5624	81029500	Bars and rods, other than those obtained simply by sintering, profiles, plates, sheets, strip and foil	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5625	81029600	Wire	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5626	81029700	Waste and scrap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5627	81029900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5628	81032000	- Unwrought tantalum, including bars and rods obtained simply by sintering; waste and scrap; powders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5629	81033000	- Waste and scrap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5630	81039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5631	81041100	Containing at least 99.8% by weight of magnesium	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5632	81041900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5633	81042000	- Waste and scrap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5634	81043010	Magnesium powder	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5635	81043090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5636	81049010	Angles, profiles, sheets, plates, foils, strips, hollow rods, flakes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5637	81049020	Wire, rods and bars	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5638	81049030	Pipes and tubes and fittings thereof and hollow bars	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5639	81049090	Other articles of magnesium	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	81052000	 Cobalt mattes and other intermediate products of cobalt metallurgy; 	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5640		unwrought cobalt ; waste												
5641	81053000	- Waste and scrap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5642	81059000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5643	81060000	Bismuth and articles thereof, including waste and scrap.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5644	81072000	- Unwrought cadmium; powders	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5645 5646	81073000	- Waste and scrap	5.0	A C	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5647	81079000	- Other	5.0	ŭ	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5648	81082000 81083000	- Unwrought titanium; powders - Waste and scrap	5.0 5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5649	81083000	- Waste and scrap - Other	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5650	81092000	- Unwrought zirconium; powders	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5651	81093000	- Waste and scrap	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5652	81099000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5653	81101000	- Unwrought antimony; powders	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5654	81102000	- Waste and scrap	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5655	81109000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5656	81110000	Manganese and articles thereof, including waste and scrap.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5657	81121200	Unwrought; powders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5658	81121300	Waste and scrap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5659	81121900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5660	81122100	Unwrought; powders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5661	81122200	Waste and scrap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5662	81122900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5663	81125100	Unwrought; powders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5664	81125200	Waste and scrap	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5665	81125900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5666	81129200	Unwrought; waste and scrap; powders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5667	81129900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5668	81130000	Cermets and articles thereof, including waste and scrap.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5669	82011000	- Spades and shovels	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5670	82013000	- Mattocks, picks, hoes and rakes	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5671	82014000	- Axes, bill hooks and similar hewing tools	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5672	82015000	- Secateurs and similar one-handed pruners and shears (including poultry	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3072	82016000	Shears)	5.0	С	4.0	2.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5673	82016000	- Hedge shears, two-handed pruning shears and similar two-handed shears	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3073	82019000	- Other hand tools of a kind used in agriculture, horticulture or forestry	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5674	02019000	Strict hand tools of a kind disea in agriculture, northculture of forestry	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5675	82021000	- Hand saws	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5676	82022000	- Band saw blades	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5677	82023100	With working part of steel	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5678	82023900	Other, including parts	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5679	82024000	- Chain saw blades	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5680	82029100	Straight saw blades, for working metal	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5681	82029900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5682	82031000	- Files, rasps and similar tools	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	82032000	- Pliers (including cutting pliers), pincers, tweezers and similar tools	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5683														
5684	82033000	- Metal cutting shears and similar tools	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5685	82034000	- Pipe-cutters, bolt croppers, perforating punches and similar tools	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5686	82041100	Non-adjustable	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5687	82041200	Adjustable	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5688	82042000	- Interchangeable spanner sockets, with or without handles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5689	82051000	- Drilling, threading or tapping tools	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5690	82052000	- Hammers and sledge hammers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5691	82053000	- Planes, chisels, gouges and similar cutting tools for wotking wood	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5692	82054000	- Screwdrivers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5693	82055100	Household tools	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5694	82055910	Cartridge-operated rivetting guns	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5695	82055920	Hand lubricators	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5696	82055990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5697	82056000	- Blow lamps	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5698	82057000	- Vices, clamps and the like	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5699	82059010	Non-household hand tools	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5700	82059020	Household hand tools	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5701	82060000	Tools of two or more of the headings 82.02 to 82.05, put up in sets for	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5702	82071300	retail sale With working part of cermets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5703	82071300	Other, including parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5704	82072000	- Dies for drawing or extruding metal	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5705	82073000	- Tools for pressing, stamping or punching	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5706	82074000	- Tools for tapping or threading	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5707	82075000	- Tools for drilling, other than for rock drilling	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5708	82076000	- Tools for boring or broaching	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5709	82077000	- Tools for milling	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5710	82078000	- Tools for turning	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5711	82079000	- Other interchangeable tools	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5712	82081000	- For metal working	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5713	82082000	- For wood working	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5714	82083000	- For kitchen appliances or for machines used by the food industry	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5715	82084000	- For agricultural, horticultural or forestry machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5716	82089000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5717	82090000	Plates, sticks, tips and the like for tools, unmounted, of cermets.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	82100000	Hand-operated mechanical appliances, weighing 10 kg or less, used in the	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5718		preparation, conditioning or serving of food or drink.												
5719	82111000	- Sets of assorted articles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5720	82119120	With handles of ivory	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5724	82119130	With handles of shells, amber or the like, coated or ornamented	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5721 5722	82119190	with precious metals Other	F 0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5723	82119190	Other knives having fixed blades	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5724	82119200	Other knives naving fixed blades Pruning knives	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5725	82119310	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5726	82119390	Blades	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5727	82119500	Handles of base metal	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5728	82121010	Safety razors and razor blades and parts, of metal	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5729	82121020	Safety razors of plastic, presented with their blades	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5730	82121090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5731	82122000	- Safety razor blades, including razor blade blanks in strips	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5732	82129000	- Other parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5733	82130000	Scissors, tailors' shears and similar shears, and blades therefor.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5734	82141010	Pencil sharpeners and blades thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5735	82141090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5736	82142000	- Manicure or pedicure sets and instruments (including nail files)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5737	82149010	Butchers or kitchen choppers, cleavers, and mincing knives	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5738	82149090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	82151000	- Sets of assorted articles containing at least one article plated with	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5739		precious metal												
5740	82152000	- Other sets of assorted articles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5741	82159100	Plated with precious metal	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5742	82159900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5743	83011000	- Padlocks	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5744	83012000	- Locks of a kind used for motor vehicles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5745	83013000	- Locks of a kind used for furniture	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5746	83014010	Combination operated locks	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5747	83014020	Electrically operated locks	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5748	83014030	Locks for handbags	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5749 5750	83014040	Locks for bicycles and bikes Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5751	83014090 83015000	Other - Clasps and frames with clasps, incorporating locks	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2121	02012000	- Clasps and Harries with clasps, incorporating locks	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	U.U	U.U	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5752	83016000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5753	83017000	- Keys presented separately	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5754	83021000	- Hinges	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5755	83022000	- Castors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5756	83023000	- Other mountings, fittings and similar articles suitable for motor vehicles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5757	83024100	Suitable for buildings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5758	83024200	Other, suitable for furniture	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5759	83024910	Door handles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5760	83024990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5761	83025000	- Hat-racks, hat-pegs, brackets and similar fixtures	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5762	83026000	- Automatic door closers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5763	83030000	Armoured or reinforced safes, strong-boxes and doors and safe deposit lockers for strong-rooms, cash or deed boxes and the like, of base metal.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5764	83040010	Filing cabinets, card-index cabinets, sorting boxes and similar	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5765	83040021	Of Iron	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5766	83040029	Of other base metal	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5767	83040030	Paper mounts for typewriters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5768	83040040	Desk racks and shelving	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5769	83040090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5770	83051000	- Fittings for loose-leaf binders or files	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5771	83052000	- Staples in strips	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5772	83059000	- Other, including parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5773	83061000	- Bells, gongs and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5774	83062100	Plated with precious metal	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5775	83062900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5776	83063000	- Photograph, picture or similar frames; mirrors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5777	83071000	- Of iron or steel	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5778	83079000	- Of other base metal	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5779	83081000	- Hooks, eyes and eyelets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5780	83082000	- Tubular or bifurcated rivets	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5781	83089010	Clasps, frames with clasps and the like of base metal, for garments, shoes, handbags, briefcases or travel goods and other articles of leather	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5782	02000020	and textile	F 0		4.0	2.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5783	83089020	Beads and spangles (tarter) Other	5.0 5.0	C.	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0		0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5784	83089090 83091000	- Crown corks	5.0	-	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5785	83091000	Metal stoppers lined with cork	5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5786	83099020	Threaded bungs and bung covers fitted with lever or springs of a kind used in bottle sealing.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5787	83099030	Threaded bung covers	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3707	83099040	Pouring stoppers, measuring stoppers and stoppers for droppers,	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5788	03033040	beverage bottles, oil bottles, drug bottles,etc.	5.0	Č	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5789	83099050	Seals of all kinds	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	83099060	Fastenings for sealing bags, sachets or similar containers, consisting	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		of one or two steel wires sandwiched between two strips of plastic or		•										
5790		paper												
5791	83099070	Tops and bottoms for cans	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5792	83099090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5793	83100010	Name-plates for districts, roads, streets etc., and plates for names and numbers of buildings etc.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5794	83100020	Sign-plates for public services (Police, Fire-brigade, etc) prohibition notices ("No smoking", "For Games "etc) and guiding signs for roads and	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5795	83100030	passage of modes of transportation etc Sign-for houses, stores, factories, etc	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5796	83100030	Advertising sign-plates	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3730	83100040	Address-plates for houses, doors, mail-boxes, vehicles, plant labels;	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5797	83100060	number tags for keys and tags for dressing rooms Similar plates and symbols for machinery, meters and cars (e.g.,	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5798		number-plates), etc.												
5799	83100070	Separate letters, numbers and patterns, designed for making the plates of the present heading	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5800	83100090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5801	83111000	- Coated electrodes of base metal, for electric arc-welding	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5802	83112000	- Cored wire of base metal, for electric arc-welding	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5803	83113000	 Coated rods and cored wire, of base metal, for soldering, brazing or welding by flame 	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5804	83119000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5805	84011000	- Nuclear reactors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5806	84012000	- Machinery and apparatus for isotopic separation, and parts thereof	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5807	84013000	- Fuel elements (cartridges), non-irradiated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5808	84014000	- Parts of nuclear reactors	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5809	84021100	Watertube boilers with a steam production exceeding 45 t per hour	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5810	84021200	Watertube boilers with a steam production not exceeding 45 t per hour	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5811	84021900	Other vapour generating boilers, including hybrid boilers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5812	84022000	- Super-heated water boilers	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5813	84029000	- Parts	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5814	84031000	- Boilers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5815	84039000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5816	84041000	- Auxiliary plant for use with boilers of heading 84.02 or 84.03	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5817	84042000	- Condensers for steam or other vapour power units	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5818	84049000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84051000	- Producer gas or water gas generators, with or without their purifiers;	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5819		acetylene gas generators and similar water process gas generators, with or without their purifiers												
5820	84059000	- Parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5821	84061000	- Turbines for marine propulsion	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5822	84068100	Of an output exceeding 40 M.W	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5823	84068200	Of an output not exceeding 40 M.W	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5824	84069000	- Parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5825	84071000	- Aircraft engines	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5826	84072100	Outboard motors	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5827	84072900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5828	84073100	Of a cylinder capacity not exceeding 50 cc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5829	84073200	Of a cylinder capacity exceeding 50 cc but not exceeding 250 cc	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5830	84073300	Of a cylinder capacity exceeding 250 cc but not exceeding 1,000 cc	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5831	84073410	Of a cylinder capacity exceeding 1,000 cc but not exceeding 1,500 cc	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5832	84073420	Of a cylinder capacity exceeding 1,500 cc but not exceeding 3,000 cc	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5833	84073430	Of a cylinder capacity exceeding 3,000 cc	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5834	84079000	- Other engines	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5835	84081000	- Marine propulsion engines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5836	84082000	- Engines of a kind used for the propulsion of vehicles of Chapter 87	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5837	84089000	- Other engines	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5838	84091000	- For aircraft engines	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5839	84099110	Pistons and piston rings	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5840	84099120	Cylinders , cylinder blocks, cylinder heads and cylinder casing	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5841	84099130	Fuel inlet valves and tubes	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5842	84099140	Exhaust valves and pipes (manifold)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5843	84099150	Carburettors and nozzles (fuel nozzles)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5844	84099190	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5845	84099900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5846	84101100	Of a power not exceeding 1,000 KW	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5847	84101200	Of a power exceeding 1,000 KW but not exceeding 10,000 KW	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5848	84101300	Of a power exceeding 10,000 KW	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5849	84109000	- Parts, including regulators	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5850	84111100	Of a thrust not exceeding 25 KN	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5851 5852	84111200 84112100	Of a thrust exceeding 25 KN	5.0 5.0	E	4.5 4.0	4.0 3.0	3.5 2.0	3.0 1.0	2.5 0.0	2.0 0.0	1.5 0.0	1.0 0.0	0.5	0.0
J032	04112100	Of a power not exceeding 1,100 KW	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	U.U

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5853	84112200	Of a power exceeding 1,100 KW	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5854	84118100	Of a power not exceeding 5,000 KW	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5855	84118200	Of a power exceeding 5,000 KW	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5856	84119100	Of turbo-jets or turbo-propellers	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5857	84119900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5858	84121000	- Reaction engines other than turbo-jets	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5859	84122100	Linear acting (cylinders)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5860	84122900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5861	84123100	Linear acting (cylinders)	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5862 5863	84123900	Other - Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0 0.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5864	84128000 84129000	- Parts	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	3.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3604	84129000	Pumps for dispensing fuel or lubricants, of the type used in filling-	5.0	E	4.0	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.0	0.0
5865		stations or in garages												
5866	84131910	Fire pumps	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5867	84131990	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5868	84132000	- Hand pumps, other than those of subheading 8413.11 or 8413.19	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5869	84133000	- Fuel, lubricating or cooling medium pumps for internal combustion	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5870	84134000	piston engines - Concrete pumps	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5871	84134000	- Other reciprocating positive displacement pumps	5.0	E	4.0	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.0	0.0
5872	84136000	- Other rotary positive displacement pumps	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5873	84137000	- Other centrifugal pumps	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5874	84138110	For agricultural use	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5875	84138120	For domestic use	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5876	84138190	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5877	84138200	Liquid elevators	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5878	84139100	Of pumps	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5879	84139200	Of liquid elevators	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5880	84141000	- Vacuum pumps	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5881	84142000	- Hand- or foot-operated air pumps	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5882	84143000	- Compressors of a kind used in refrigerating eguipment	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5883	84144000	- Air compressors mounted on a wheeled chassis for towing	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5884	84145110	Table, floor, wall, window, ceiling or roof fans, with a self-contained electric motor of an output not exceeding 25 W	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84145120	Table, floor, wall, window, ceiling or roof fans, with a self-contained	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		electric motor of an output exceeding 25 W but not exceeding 125 W												
5885														
5886	84145900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5887	84146000	- Hoods having a maximum horizontal side not exceeding 120 cm	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5888	84148000	- Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5889	84149000	- Parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5890	84151010	Air conditioning machines of a capacity 70,000 BTU or less.	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5891	84151020	Air conditioning machines of a capacity exceeding 70,000 BTU .	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5892	84152000	- Of a kind used for persons, in motor vehicles	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5893 5894	84158120	Central air conditioning machines	5.0	С	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5894	84158190	Other Central air conditioning machines	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5895	84158220 84158290	Central air conditioning machines	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5897	84158290	Central air conditioning machines	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5898	84158320	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5899	84159000	- Parts	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5900	84161000	- Furnace burners for liquid fuel	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5901	84162000	- Other furnace burners, including combination burners	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84163000	- Mechanical stokers including their mechanical grates mechanical ash	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5902		dischargers and similar appliances	2.0		0	2.0		0	5.0	0	0	5.0	2.0	2.0
5903	84169000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84171000	- Furnaces and ovens for the roasting, melting or other treatment of ores,	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5904		pyrites or of metals												
5905	84172000	- Bakery ovens, including biscuit ovens	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5906	84178010	Wood charcoaling furnaces	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84178020	Rotary furnaces for preparing cement and mixing furnaces for	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5907		preparing gypsum							l .			l .		

5908 84178030 Furnaces for the manufacture of ceramics and enamelling 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 5909 84178040 Furnaces for making glass 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 5910 84178090 Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 5911 84179000 - Parts 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 5912 84181000 - Combined refrigerator-freezers, fitted with separate external doors 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 5913 84182100 - Compression-type 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
5910 84178090 Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 5911 84179000 - Parts 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 84181000 - Combined refrigerator-freezers, fitted with separate external doors 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 5913 84182100 Compression-type 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0
5911 84179000 - Parts 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 84181000 - Combined refrigerator-freezers, fitted with separate external doors 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 5912 5913 84182100 Compression-type 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
84181000 - Combined refrigerator-freezers, fitted with separate external doors 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 5912 84182100 - Compression-type 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0		
5912 5913 84182100 Compression-type 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0		0.0	
	0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0
	0.0			0.0	0.0
5914 84182900 Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0
5915 84183000 - Freezers of the chest type, not exceeding 800 L capacity 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5916 84184000 - Freezers of the upright type, not exceeding 900 L capacity 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 84185000 - Other furniture (chests, cabinets, display counters, show-cases and the 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
84185000 - Other furniture (chests, cabinets, display counters, show-cases and the like) for storage and display, incorporating refrigerating or freezing 5917 equipment	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
84186100 Heat pumps other than air conditioning machines of heading 84.15 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 5918	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5919 84186910 Potable water coolers 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5920 84186920 Ice-cream making machines 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5921 84186930 Beverage cooling machines 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5922 84186940 Refrigerating or freezing rooms of a capacity exceeding 900 L 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5923 84186950 Ice-cubes making machines 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 5924 84186990 Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5925 84189100 Furniture designed receive refrigerating or freezing equipment 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5926 84189910 Compression-type refrigerating units 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5927 84189990Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5928 84191100 Instantaneous gas water heaters 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5929 84191910 Solar energy water heaters 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5930 84191990Other 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5931 84192000 - Medical, surgical or laboratory sterilisers 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5932 84193100 For agricultural products 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5933 84193200 For wood, paper pulp, paper or paperboard 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5934 84193900 Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5935 84194000 - Distilling or rectifying plant 5.0 A 0.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.5	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0
5936 84195000 - Heat exchange units 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 5937 84196000 - Machinery for liquefying air or other gases 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5337 84196000 - Machinery for inductying all of other gases 5.0 C 4.0 5.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 5938 84198100 For making hot drinks or for cooking or heating food 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5939 84198900 Other 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5940 84199000 - Parts 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5941 84201000 - Calendering or other rolling machines 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5942 84209100 Cylinders 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5943 84209900 Other 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5944 84211100 Cream separators 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5945 84211200 Clothes-dryers 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5946 84211900 Other 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5947 84212110 For domestic use 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 5948 84212190 Other 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5948 84212190 Other 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 5949 84212200 For filtering or purifying beverages other than water 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0 0.0	1.5 0.0	0.0	0.5	0.0
5950 84212300 - Oil of partyring everlages other trial matter 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5951 84212910 Filters for blood purifying 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5952 84212990Other 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5953 84213100 Intake air filters for internal combustion engines 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5954 84213900 Other 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5955 84219100 Of centrifuges, including centrifugal dryers 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5956 84219900 Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5957 84221100 Of the household type 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5958 84221900 Other 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5959 84222000 - Machinery for cleaning or drying bottles or other containers 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
84223010 Machinery for filling, closing, sealing, or labelling bottles, cans, boxes, 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 5960 bags or other containers	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5961 84223020 Machines for aerating beverages 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
84223030 Machinery for capsuling bottles, jars, tubes and similar containers 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 5962	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
84224000 - Other packing or wrapping machinery (including heat-shrink wrapping 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 5963 machinery)	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

Annex 2B-113

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
5964	84229000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5965	84231000	- Personal weighing machines, including baby scales: household scales	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5966	84232000	- Scales for continuous weighing of goods on conveyors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84233000	- Constant weight scales and scales for discharging a predetermined	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		weight of material into a bag or contaitner, including hopper scales												i
5967														
5968	84238100	Having a maximum weighing capacity not exceeding 30 kg	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5969	84238200	Having a maximum weighing capacity exceeding 30 kg but not	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5969	84238900	exceeding 5,000 kg Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3370	84239000	Weighing machine weights of all kinds; parts of weighing machinery	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5971	04233000	Weighing machine weights of all kinds, parts of weighing machinery	5.0	Č	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5972	84241000	- Fire extinguishers, whether or not charged	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84242010	Guns for spraying building materials whether or not incorporating an	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5973		electric motor												
5974	84242090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84243000	- Steam or sand blasting machines and similar jet projecting machines	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5975	0424440	Lancate the construction and Process	F 0	•	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5976 5977	84244110 84244190	Insecticide spraying appliances Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5978	84244190	Other Insecticide spraying appliances	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5979	84244990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5980	84248210	Complete irrigation systems of all kinds	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5981	84248230	Water sprinkling appliances for irrigating grass	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5982	84248290	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5983	84248900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84249010	Plastic heads for spraying liquids by frequent pressure other than of	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5984		heading 96.16												
5985	84249020	Parts of irrigation systems of subheading 84 24 82 10	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5986	84249090	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5987 5988	84251100	Powered by electric motor Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5989	84251900 84253100	Powered by electric motor	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5990	84253900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5991	84254100	Built-in jacking systems of a type used in garages	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5992	84254200	- Other jacks and hoists, hydraulic	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5993	84254900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5994	84261100	Overhead travelling cranes on fixed support	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
5995	84261200	Mobile lifting frames on tyres and straddle carriers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5996	84261900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5997	84262000	- Tower cranes	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5998 5999	84263000 84264100	- Portal or pedestal jib cranes	5.0 5.0	C E	4.0 4.5	3.0 4.0	2.0 3.5	1.0 3.0	0.0 2.5	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.5	0.0 1.0	0.0 0.5	0.0
6000	84264900	On tyres Other	5.0	C	4.5	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.5	0.0
6001	84264900	Designed for mounting on road vehicles	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6002	84269900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6003	84271000	- Self-propelled trucks powered by an electric motor	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6004	84272000	- Other self-propelled trucks	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6005	84279000	- Other trucks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6006	84281000	- Lifts and skip hoists	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6007	84282000	- Pneumatic elevators and conveyors	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6008	84283100	Specially designed for underground use	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6009 6010	84283200	Other, bucket type	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6010	84283300 84283900	Other, belt type Other	5.0 5.0	E E	4.5 4.5	4.0 4.0	3.5 3.5	3.0 3.0	2.5 2.5	2.0	1.5 1.5	1.0 1.0	0.5 0.5	0.0
6011	84284000	Other - Escalators and moving walkways	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.5	0.0
0012	84286000	- Teleferics, chair-lifts, ski-draglines; traction mechanisms for funiculars	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6013	3-200000		5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6014	84289000	- Other machinery	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6015	84291100	Track laying	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6016	84291900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6017	84292000	- Graders and levellers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6018	84293000	- Scrapers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6019	84294000	- Tamping machines and road rollers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6020	84295100	Front-end shovel loaders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6021	84295200	Machinery with a 360° revolving superstructure	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6022	84295900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6023	84301000	- Pile-drivers and pile-extractors	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6024	84302000	- Snow-ploughs and snow-blowers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6025	84303100	Self-propelled	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6026	84303900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6027 6028	84304100	Self-propelled Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6029	84304900 84305000	- Other machinery, self-propelled	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6030	84305000	Tamping or compacting machinery	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6031	84306900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6032	84311000	- Of machinery of heading 84.25	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6033	84312000	- Of machinery of heading 84.27	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6034	84313100	Of lifts, skip hoists or escalators	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6035	84313900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6036	84314100	Buckets, shovels, grabs and grips	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6037	84314200	Bulldozer or angledozer blades	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6038	84314310	Boring drills for wells	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6039	84314390	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6040	84314900	Other	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6041	84321000	- Ploughs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6042	84322100	Disc harrows	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6043	84322900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6044	84323100	No-till direct seeders, planters and transplanters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6045	84323900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6046	84324100	Manure spreaders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6047	84324200	fertiliser distributors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6048	84328000	- Other machinery	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6049	84329000	- Parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6050 6051	84331100	Powered, with the cutting device rotating in a horizontal plane	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6052	84331900 84332000	Other - Other mowers, including cutter bars for tractor mounting	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6053	84333000	- Other haymaking machinery	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6054	84334000	- Straw or fodder balers, including pick-up balers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6055	84335100	Combine harvester-threshers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6056	84335200	- Other threshing machinery	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6057	84335300	Root or tuber harvesting machines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6058	84335900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84336000	- Machines for cleaning, sorting or grading eggs, fruit or other agricultural	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6059		produce												
6060	84339000	- Parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6061	84341000	- Milking machines	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6062	84342000	- Dairy machinery	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6063	84349000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6064	84351000	- Machinery	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6065	84359000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6066	84361000	- Machinery for preparing animal feeding stuffs	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6067	84362100	Poultry incubators and brooders	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6068	84362900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6069	84368010	Bacteria incubators for laboratories	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6070	84368090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6071	84369100	Of poultry-keeping machinery or poultry incubators and brooders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6072	84369900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6073	84371000	- Machines for cleaning, sorting or grading seed, grain or dried leguminous vegetables	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6074	84378000	- Other machinery	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6075	84379000	- Parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84381000	- Bakery machinery and machinery for the manufacture of macaroni,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6076		spaghetti or similar products												

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6077	84382000	- Machinery for the manufacture of confectionery, cocoa or chocolate	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6078	84383000	- Machinery for sugar manufacture	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6079	84384000	- Brewery machinery	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6080	84385000	- Machinery for the preparation of meat or poultry	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6081	84386000	- Machinery for the preparation of fruits, nuts or vegetables	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6082	84388000	- Other machinery	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6083	84389000	- Parts	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6084 6085	84391000	- Machinery for making pulp of fibrous cellulosic material	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0 3.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6086	84392000 84393000	Machinery for making paper or paperboard Machinery for finishing paper or paperboard	5.0	C A	4.0 0.0	0.0	2.0 0.0	1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6087	84393000	- Of machinery for making pulp of fibrous cellulosic material	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6088	84399900	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6089	84401000	- Machinery	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6090	84409000	- Parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6091	84411000	- Cutting machines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6092	84412000	- Machines for making bags, sacks or envelopes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84413000	- Machines for making cartons boxes cases, tubes, drums or similar	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6093		containers, other than by moulding												
	84414000	- Machines for moulding articles in paper pulp, paper or paperboard	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6094														
6095	84418000	- Other machinery	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6096	84419000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6097	84423000	- Machinery, apparatus and equipment	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6098	84424000	- Parts of the foregoing machinery, apparatus or equipment	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6099	84425000	 Plates, cylinders and other printing components; plates, cylinders and lithographic stones, prepared for printing purposes (for example, planed grained or pohished) 	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6100	84431100	Offset printing machinery, reel-fed	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84431200	Offset printing machinery, sheet fed, office type (using sheet with one	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		side not exceeding 22 cm and the other side not exceeding 36 cm in the												
6101		unfolded state)												
6102	84431300	Other offset printing machinery	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6103	84431400	Letteress printing machinery, reel fed, excluding flexographic printing	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6104	84431500	Letteress printing machinery, other than reel fed, excluding flexographic printing	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6105	84431600	Flexographic printing machinery	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6106	84431700	Gravure printing machinery	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6107	84431900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84433100	Machines which perform two or more of the functions of printing,	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6400		copying or facsimile transmission, capable of connecting to an automatic												
6108 6109	04422240	data processing machine or to network	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6110	84433210 84433220	Facsimiles machines Telex machines	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6111	84433220	Telex machines Teleprinters	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6112	84433230	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6113	84433910	Copying machines incorporating an optical system	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84433920	Copying machines instantly transferring the original image onto the	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6114		duplicate.			-									
6115	84433990	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84439100	Parts and accessories of printing machinery used for printing by means	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6116		of plates, cylinders and other printing components of heading 84.42												
6117	84439920	Automatic document feeders	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6118	84439930	Paper feeders	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6119	84439940	Sorters	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6120	84439950	Liquid or powder ink catridges for printers	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6121	84439990	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6122	84440000	Machines for extruding, drawing, texturing or cutting manmade textile materials.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6123	84451100	Carding machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6124	84451200	Combing machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6125	84451300	Drawing or roving machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6126	84451900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6127	84452000	- Textile spinning machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6128	84453000	- Textile doubling or twisting machines	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6129	84454000	- Textile winding (including weft-winding) or reeling machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6130	84459000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6131	84461000	- For weaving fabrics of a width not exceeding 30 cm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6132	84462100	Power looms	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6133 6134	84462900	Other	5.0	A C	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6135	84463000 84471100	- For weaving fabrics of a width exceeding 30 cm, shuttleless type With cylinder diameter not exceeding 165 mm	5.0 5.0	A A	4.0 0.0	3.0 0.0	2.0 0.0	1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6136	84471100	With cylinder diameter not exceeding 165 mm	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6137	84472000	- Flat knitting machines; stitch-bonding machines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6138	84479000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6139	84481100	Dobbies and Jacquards; card reducing copying, punching or assembling machines for use therewith	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6140	84481900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6141	84482000	- Parts and accessories of machines of heading 84.44 or of their auxiliary machinery	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6142	84483100	Card clothing	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6143	84483200	Of machines for preparing textile fibres, other than card clothing	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6144	84483300	Spindles, spindle flyers, spinning rings and ring travellers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6145	84483900	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6146	84484200	Reeds for looms, healds and heald-frames	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6147	84484900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6148	84485100	Sinkers, needles and other articles used in forming stitches	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6149	84485900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84490000	Machinery for the manufacture or finishing of felt or nonwovens in the	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6150		piece or in shapes, including machinery for making felt hats; blocks for making hats.												
6151	84501100	Fully-automatic machines	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6152	84501200	Other machines, with built-in centrifugal drier	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6153	84501900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6154	84502000	- Machines, each of a dry linen capacity exceeding 10 kg	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6155	84509000	- Parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6156 6157	84511000	- Dry-cleaning machines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6158	84512100 84512900	Each of a dry linen capacity not exceeding 10 kg Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6159	84512900	- Ironing machines and presses (including fusing presses)	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6160	84514000	- Washing, bleaching or dyeing machines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84515000	Machines for reeling, unreeling, folding, cutting or pinking textile fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6161														
6162	84518000	- Other machinery	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6163	84519000	- Parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6164 6165	84521000 84522100	- Sewing machines of the household type Automatic units	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6166	84522900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6167	84523000	- Sewing machine needles	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6168	84529000	Furniture, bases and covers for sewing machines and parts thereof and other parts of sewing machines	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6169	84531000	Machinery for preparing, tanning or working hides, skins or leather	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6170	84532000	- Machinery for making or repairing footwear	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6171	84538000	- Other machinery	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6172	84539000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6173	84541000	- Converters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6174	84542000	- Ingot moulds and ladles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6175	84543000	- Casting machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6176	84549000	- Parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6177	84551000	- Tube mills	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6178	84552100	Hot or combination hot and cold	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6179 6180	84552200	Cold	5.0 5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0180	84553000	- Rolls for rolling mills	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6181	84559000	- Other parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6182	84561100	Operated by laser	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6183	84561200	Operated by other light or photon beam processes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6184	84562000	- Operated by ultrasonic processes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6185	84563000	- Operated by electro-discharge processes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6186	84564000	- Operated by plasma arc processes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6187	84565000	- Water-jet cutting machines	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6188	84569000	- Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6189 6190	84571000	- Machining centres	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6191	84572000 84573000	- Unit constroction machines (single station) - Multi-station transfer machines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6192	84581100	Numerically controlled	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6193	84581900	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6194	84589100	Numerically controlled	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6195	84589900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6196	84591000	- Way-type unit head machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6197	84592100	Numerically controlled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6198	84592900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6199	84593100	Numerically controlled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6200	84593900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6201	84594100	Numerically controlled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6202 6203	84594900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6204	84595100 84595900	Numerically controlled Other	5.0	A C	0.0 4.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6205	84595900	Other Numerically controlled	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	3.0 0.0	2.0 0.0	1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6206	84596900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6207	84597000	- Other threading or tapping machines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6208	84601200	- Numerically controlled	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6209	84601900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6210	84602200	Centreless grinding machines, numerically controlled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6211	84602300	Other cylindrical grinding machines, numerically controlled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6212	84602400	Other, numerically controlled	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6213	84602900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6214	84603100	Numerically controlled	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6215	84603900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6216	84604000	- Honing or lapping machines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6217 6218	84609000	- Other	5.0	<u>C</u>	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6219	84612000 84613000	- Shaping or slotting machines - Broaching machines	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0 4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6220	84614000	- Gear cutting, gear grinding or gear finishing machines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6221	84615000	- Sawing or cutting-off machines	5.0	<u> </u>	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6222	84619000	- Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6223	84621000	- Forging or die-stamping machines (including presses) and hammers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6224	84622100	Numerically controlled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6225	84622900	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6226	84623100	Numerically controlled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6227	84623900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6228	84624100	Numerically controlled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6229	84624900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6230	84629100	Hydraulic presses	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6231	84629900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6232	84631000	- Draw-benches for bars, tubes, profiles, wire or the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6233 6234	84632000 84633000	- Thread rolling machines	5.0 5.0	A C	0.0	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6235	84633000 84639000	- Machines for working wire - Other	5.0	C	4.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6236	84641000	- Sawing machines	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6237	84642000	- Grinding or polishing machines	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6238	84649000	- Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6239	84651000	Machines which can carry out different types of machining operations without tool change between such operations	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6240	84652000	- Machining centres	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6241	84659100	Sawing machines	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
.——		-							•					

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6242	84659200	Planing, milling or moulding (by cutting) machines	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6243	84659300	Grinding, sanding or polishing machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6244	84659400	Bending or assembling machines	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6245	84659500	Drilling or morticing machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6246	84659600	Splitting, slicing or paring machines	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6247	84659900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6248	84661000	- Tool holders and self-opening dieheads	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6249	84662000	- Work holders	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6250 6251	84663000	- Dividing heads and other special attachments for machine-tools For machines of heading 84.64	5.0 0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6252	84669100 84669200	For machines of heading 84.65	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6253	84669300	For machines of headings Nos. 84.56 to 84.61	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6254	84669400	For machines of heading 84.62 or 84.63	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6255	84671100	Rotary type (including combined rotary-percussion)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6256	84671910	Drills, lathes and threaders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6257	84671920	Wrenches, screw drivers and nut setting devices	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6258	84671930	Surface polishing, scourring and levelling machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6259	84671940	Circular saws, chain saws and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84671950	De-scaling hammers, chipping hammers, punching hammers,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6260		riveting hammers and concrete breaking hammers.												
6261	84671960	Jaw-type riveting machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6262	84671970	Shearing machines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6263	84671980	Compacting and tamping machines for road construction or	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6264	84671990	maintenance Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6265	84672100	Drills of all kinds	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6266	84672200	Saws	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6267	84672900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6268	84678100	Chain saws	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6269	84678900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6270	84679100	Of chain saws	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6271	84679200	Of pneumatic tools	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6272	84679900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6273	84681000	- Hand-held blow pipes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6274	84682000	- Other gas-operated machinery and apparatus	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6275	84688000	- Other machinery and apparatus	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6276	84689000	- Parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84701000	- Electronic calculators capable of operation without an external source of	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6277		electric power and pocket-size data recording, reproducing and displaying												
6278	84702100	machines with calculating functions Incorporating a printing device	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6279	84702900	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6280	84703000	- Other calculating machines	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6281	84705000	- Cash registers	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6282	84709010	Postage franking machines	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6283	84709020	Ticket-issuing machines	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6284	84709090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84713000	- Portable automatic data processing machines, weighing not more than	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		10 kg, consisting of at least a central processing unit, a keyboard and a												
6285		display				_								
6206	84714100	Comprising in the same housing at least a central processing unit and	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6286 6287	0.474.4000	an input and output unit, whether or not combined	0.0	•	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0287	84714900 84715000	Other, presented in the form of systems - Processing units other than those of subheading 8471.41 and 8471.49,	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	04/15000	whether or not containing in the same housing one or two of the	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		following types of unit: storage units, input units, output units												
6288		nonowing types of unit . Storage units, input units, output units												
	84716000	- Input or output units, whether or not containing storage units in the	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6289		same housing	2.0	·	2.0	2.0	2.0	2.0	2.0	0	2.0	2.0	2.0	5
6290	84717000	- Storage units	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6291	84718000	- Other units of automatic data processing machines	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6292	84719000	- Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6293	84721000	- Duplicating machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

Annex 2B-119

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
140.	84723000	Machines for sorting or folding mail or for inserting mail in envelopes or bands machines for opening, closing or sealing mail and machines for	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6294 6295	84729010	affixing or cancelling postage stamps Ticket-issuing machines (other than those incorporating a calculating	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6296	84729020	devices or coin-operated machines of heading 84.70) Coin-sorting or coin-counting machines, counting and wrapping machines	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6297	84729030	Pencil-sharpening machines	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6298	84729040	Paper punching machines	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6299	84729050	Staplers and staple removers	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6300	84729060	Paper shredders	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6301 6302	84729070 84729080	Cash registers without calculating devices ATM machines	5.0 0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6303	84729080	Other	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6304	84732100	- Of the electronic calculating machines of subheading 8470.10, 8470.21 or 8470.29	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6305	84732900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6306	84733000	- Parts and accessories of the machines of heading 84.71	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6307	84734000	- Parts and accessories of the machines of heading 84.72	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6308	84735000	- Parts and accessories equally suitable for use with machines of two or more of the headings Nos. 84.70 to 84.72	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6309	84741000	- Sorting, screening, separating or washing machines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6310 6311	84742000	- Crushing or grinding machines	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6312	84743100 84743200	Concrete or mortar mixers Machines for mixing mineral substances with bitumen	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6313	84743200	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6314	84748000	- Other machinery	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6315	84749000	- Parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6316	84751000	- Machines for assembling electric or electronic lamps, tubes or valves or flashbulbs, in glass envelopes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6317	84752100	Machines for making optical fibres and preforms thereof	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6318	84752900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6319	84759000	- Parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6320 6321	84762100 84762900	Incorporating heating or refrigerating devices	5.0 5.0	C A	4.0 0.0	3.0 0.0	2.0 0.0	1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6322	84762900	Other Incorporating heating or refrigerating devices	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6323	84768900	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6324	84769000	- Parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6325	84771000	- Injection-moulding machines	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6326	84772000	- Extruders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6327	84773000	- Blow moulding machines	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6328	84774000	- Vacuum moulding machines and other thermoforming machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6329 6330	84775100 84775900	For moulding or retreading pneumatic tyres or for moulding or otherwise forming inner tubes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6331	84778000	Other - Other machinery	5.0	A C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6332	84779000	- Parts	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6333	84781000	- Machinery	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6334	84789000	- Parts	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6335	84791010	Surface levelling machinery used for road construction	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6336	84791020	Machinery for bedding gravel or asphalt on roads	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6337	84791030	Traffic road marking machines (other than spraying machines)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6338	84791090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6339	84792000	- Machinery for the extraction or preparation of animal or fixed vcgetable fats or oils	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6340	84793000	 Presses for the manufacture of particle board or fibre building board of wood or other ligneous materials and other machinery for treating wood or cork 	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6341	84794000	- Rope or cable-making machines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6342	84795000	- Industrial robots, not elsewhere specified or included	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6343	84796000	- Evaporative air coolers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6344	84797100	Of a kind used in airports	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6345	84797900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6346	84798100	For treating metal, including electric wire coil-winders	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84798200	Mixing, kneading, crushing, grinding, screening, sifting, homogenising,	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6347		emulsifying or stirring machines						-1.5						
6348	84798910	Soap making machinery	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6349	84798920	Machines and equipment for making baskets and mats	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6350	84798930	Machines and equipment for making brushes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84798940	Air humidifiers or dehumidifiers, other than the appliances of	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6351		heading 84.15, 84.24 or 85.09												
6352	84798950	Pump-type automatic greasers for machinery	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6353	84798960	Match dipping machines	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6354	84798970	Machines for coating welding electrodes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84798980	Bolting or unbolting machines and metal core extractors, other than	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6355		hand tools of Chapter 82, and hand tools of heading 84.67 or 85.8												
6356	84798991	Machines for the maintenance of pipelines and sewerage	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84798992	Machines for stuffing blankets and mattresses with quilt and	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6357		upholstering them using a blowing or propelling device												
	84798993	Machines for applying abrasives to any backing (fabrics, paper,etc.)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6358		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,												
	84798994	Divers' bells and metal diving suits fitted with mechanical devices	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6359		-												
6360	84798999	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6361	84799000	- Parts	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6362	84801000	- Moulding boxes for metal foundry	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6363	84802000	- Mould bases	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6364	84803010	Of wood or iron	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6365	84803090	Of other materials	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6366	84804100	Injection or compression types	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6367	84804900	Other	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6368	84805000	- Moulds for glass	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6369	84806000	- Moulds for mineral materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6370	84807100	Injection or compression types	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6371	84807900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6372	84811000	- Pressure-reducing valves	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6373	84812000	- Valves for oleohydraulic or pneumatic transmissions	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6374	84813000	- Check valves	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6375	84814000	- Safety or relief valves	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6376	84818010	Inner tube valves for tyres	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6377	84818020	Radiator discharge valves	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6378	84818030	Valves for gas cylinders	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6379	84818040	Buoy- operated valves	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6380	84818050	Fire hydrants and nozzles	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6381	84818060	Nozzles and valves for spraying and irrigation hoses	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6382	84818070	Valves for draining the water from bathrooms and bathtubs	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
	84818080	Lids for pressure or spraying cans filled with insecticides	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6383		, disinfectants ,etc.												
6384	84818090	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6385	84819000	- Parts	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6386	84821000	- Ball bearings	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84822000	- Tapered roller bearings, including cone and tapered roller assemblies	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6387														
6388	84823000	- Spherical roller bearings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6389	84824000	- Needle roller bearings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6390	84825000	- Other cylindrical roller bearings	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6391	84828000	- Other, including combined ball/roller bearings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6392	84829100	Balls, needles and rolleis	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6393	84829900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84831000	- Transmission shafts (including cam shafts and crank shafts) and cranks	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6394		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,												
6395	84832000	- Bearing housings, incorporating ball or roller bearings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	84833000	- Bearing housings, not incorporating ball or roller bearings; plain shaft	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6396		bearings												
		·												

other transmission elements presented separately; ball or roller screws; gear boxes and other speed changers, including torque converters 6398 84835000 - Flywheels and pulleys, including pulley blocks 6399 84836000 - Clutches and shaft couplings (including universal joints) 84839000 - Toothed wheels, chain sprockets and other transmission elements 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0 6400 presented separately; parts. 84841000 - Gaskets and similar joints of metal shecting combined with other material or of two or more layers of metal 6401 84842000 - Mechanical seals 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 6402 84842000 - Mechanical seals 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0	1.5 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 1.5 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.5 0.0 0.0 0.5 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0
Sear boxes and other speed changers, including torque converters Search	0.0 0.0 1.5 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.5 0.0	0.0
6397	0.0 0.0 1.5 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.5 0.0	0.0
6398 84835000 - Flywheels and pulleys, including pulley blocks 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 6399 84836000 - Clutches and shaft couplings (including universal joints) 5.0 A 0.0 <td>0.0 0.0 1.5 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0</td> <td>0.0 0.5 0.0</td> <td>0.0</td>	0.0 0.0 1.5 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.5 0.0	0.0
6399 84836000 - Clutches and shaft couplings (including universal joints) 5.0 A 0.0	0.0 0.0 1.5 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.5 0.0	0.0
84839000 Toothed wheels, chain sprockets and other transmission elements 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0	1.5 1.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.5	0.0
6400 presented separately; parts . SABBITION (Separate) C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 6401 material or of two or more layers of metal 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 6402 84842000 - Mechanical seals 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	
84841000 - Gaskets and similar joints of metal shecting combined with other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 6401 material or of two or more layers of metal 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0 6402 84842000 - Mechanical seals 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0	0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0		0.0
6401 material or of two or more layers of metal 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	
	0.0	0.0	
6403 84849000 - Other 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0		0.0	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
		0.0	0.0
6404 repairing masks and boules shapes on semiconductor devices 84861020 Machines for sawing blocks of monocrystal semiconductors into chips 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
84861020 Machines for sawing blocks of monocrystal semiconductors into chips 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
6406	,,,,	0.0	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
6407			
	0.0	0.0	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
	0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0
	0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0
6413 sensitised semiconductor materials	0.0	0.0	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
6414 for fixing wire for assembling semiconductor chips			
6415 84862090 Other 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
6416 displays			
	0.0	0.0	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
semiconductor chips, wafer covers and cans, and other articles for	0.0	0.0	0.0
6419 semiconductors devices			
TRANSPORTED TO THE TRANSPORTED T	0.0	0.0	0.0
designed for the handling and transportation of semiconductor wafer and			
6420 reticles			
	0.0	0.0	0.0
handling and transportation of semiconductor wafer and reticles			
84864092 Photomicrographic microscopes fitted with instruments specially 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
84864092 Photomicrographic microscopes fitted with instruments specially 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6422 reticles			
	0.0	0.0	0.0
84869010 Parts for fixing blocks apparatus, adhesive tapes apparatus and wires 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
tie apparatus for assemblying semiconductor chips			
	0.0	0.0	0.0
6425 coating		-	
	0.0	0.0	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
semiconductor chips, covers and wafers cans, and other semiconductors	0.0	0.0	0.0
6427 devices			
devices	0.0	0.0	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
6431 85011000 - Motors of an output not exceeding 37.5 W 5.0 E 4.5 4.0 3.5 3.0 2.5 2.0	1.5 1.0	0.5	0.0
	0.0	0.0	0.0
6433 85013100 Of an output not exceeding 750 W 5.0 C 4.0 3.0 2.0 1.0 0.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6434	85013200	Of an output exceeding 750 W but not exceeding 75 kW	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6435	85013300	Of an output exceeding 75 kW but not exceeding 375 kW	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6436	85013400	Of an output exceeding 375 kW	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6437	85014000	- Other AC motors, single-phase	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6438	85015100	Of an output not exceeding 750 W	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6439	85015200	Of an output exceeding 750 W but not exceeding 75 kW	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6440	85015300	Of an output exceeding 75 kW	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6441	85016100	Of an output not exceeding 75 kVA	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6442	85016200	Of an output exceeding 75 kVA but not exceeding 375 kVA	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6443	85016300	Of an output exceeding 375 kVA but not exceeding 750 kVA	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6444	85016400	Of an output exceeding 750 kVA	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6445	85021100	Of an output not exceeding 75 kVA	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6446 6447	85021200	Of an output exceeding 75 kVA but not exceeding 375 kVA	5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6447	85021300	Of an output exceeding 375 kVA	5.0		4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6448	85022000	- Generating sets with spark-ignition internal combustion piston engines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6449	85023100	Wind-powered	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6450	85023900	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6451	85024000	- Electric rotary converters	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6452	85030000	Parts suitable for use solely or principally with the machines of heading 85.01 or 85.02.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6453	85041000	- Ballasts for discharge lamps or tubes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6454	85042100	Having a power handling capacity not exceeding 650 KVA	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6455	85042200	Having a power handling capacity exceeding 650 KV A but not exceeding 10,000 KVA	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6456	85042300	Having a power handling capacity exceeding 10,000 KVA	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6457	85043100	Having a power handling capacity not exceeding 1 KVA	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6458	85043200	Having a power handling capacity exceeding 1 KVA but not exceeding 16 KVA	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6459	85043300	Having a power handling capacity exceeding 16 KVA but not exceeding 500 KVA	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6460	85043400	Having a power handling capacity exceeding 500 KVA	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6461	85044011	Charger for portable phones and tablets	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6462	85044012	Charger for laptop computers	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6463	85044013	Charger for dry batteries	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6464	85044014	Power supply for desktop computers	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6465	85044019	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6466	85044090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6467	85045010	Other electrical inductors for energy supply of automatic data processing machines, there units and communication apparatus	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6468	85045090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6469	85049000	- Parts	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6470	85051100	Of metal	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6471	85051900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6472	85052000	- Electro-magnetic couplings, clutches and brakes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6473	85059000	- Other, including parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6474	85061010	Dry batteries for portable devices of a voltage1.5 volts and over	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6475	85061090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6476	85063010	Dry batteries for portable devices of a voltage1.5 volts and over	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6477	85063090	Other	5.0	ſ	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85064010	Dry batteries for portable devices of a voltage1.5 volts and over	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6478														
6479	85064090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6480	85065010	Dry batteries for portable devices of a voltage1.5 volts and over	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6481	85065090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6482	85066010	Dry batteries for portable devices of a voltage1.5 volts and over	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6483	85066090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85068010	Dry batteries for portable devices of a voltage1.5 volts and over	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6484														

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6485	85068090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6486	85069000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6487	85071000	- Lead-acid, of a kind used for starting piston engines	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6488	85072000	- Other lead-acid accumulators	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6489	85073000	- Nickel-cadmium	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6490	85074000	- Nickel-iron	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6491	85075000	- Nickel-metal hybride	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6492	85076000	- Lithium-ion	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6493 6494	85078000	- Other accumulators - Parts	5.0 5.0	C	4.0 4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0494	85079000 85081100	- Of a power not exceeding 1500 W and having a dust bag or other	5.0	A	0.0	3.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6495	83081100	receptacle capacity not exceeding 20 L	5.0	Α .	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6496	85081900	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6497	85086000	- Other vacuum cleaners	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6498	85087000	- Parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6499	85094000	- Food grinders and mixers; fruit or vegetable juice extractors	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6500	85098010	Potato peelers and chippers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85098020	Various machines for cutting meat cheese, bread, vegetables and fruits	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6501														
	85098030	Machines for sharpening and polishing kitchen and table cutlery	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6502														
6503	85098040	Electric tooth brushes	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6504	85098090	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6505	85099000	- Parts	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6506 6507	85101000	- Shavers	5.0 5.0	C C	4.0 4.0	3.0 3.0	2.0	1.0 1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6508	85102000 85103000	- Hair clippers	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6509	85103000	- Hair-removing appliances - Parts	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6510	85103000	- Sparking plugs	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6511	85111000	- Ignition magnetos; magneto-dynamos; magnetic flywheels	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6512	85113000	- Distributors ; ignition coils	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6513	85114000	- Starter motors and dual purpose starter-generators	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6514	85115000	- Other generators	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6515	85118000	- Other equipment	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6516	85119000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6517	85121000	- Lighting or visual signalling equipment of a kind used on bicycles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6518	85122000	- Other lighting or visual signalling equipment	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6519	85123000	- Sound signalling equipment	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6520	85124000	- Windscreen wipers, defrosters and demisters	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6521	85129000	- Parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6522	85131000	- Lamps	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6523 6524	85139000	- Parts	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6525	85141000 85142000	Resistance heated furnaces and ovens Induction or dielectric furnaces and ovens	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6526	85142000 85143000	- Other furnaces and ovens	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6527	85144000	- Other induction or dielectric heating equipment	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6528	85149000	- Parts	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6529	85151100	Soldering irons and guns	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6530	85151900	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6531	85152100	Fully or partly automatic	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6532	85152900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6533	85153100	Fully or partly automatic	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6534	85153900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6535	85158000	- Other machines and apparatus	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6536	85159000	- Parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85161010	Electric instantaneous or storage water heaters and immersion	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6537	05461006	heaters, of a capacity 200 l or less.	F. 0		4.0	2.2	2.2	4.2	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6538	85161020	Electric instantaneous or storage water heaters and immersion	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6538	05163100	heaters, of a capacity exceeding 200 l.	E O	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6540	85162100 85162910	Storage heating radiators Domestic electric heating apparatus	5.0 5.0	Α Λ	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6541	85162910 85162990	Other	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6542	85162990 85163100	Hair dryers	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
3372	03103100	nun un julio	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6543	85163200	Other hair-dressing apparatus	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6544	85163300	Hand-drying apparatus	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6545	85164000	- Electric smoothing irons	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6546	85165000	- Microwave ovens	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6547	85166000	- Other ovens; cookers, cooking plates. boiling rings, grillers and roasters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6548	85167100	Coffee or tea makers	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6549	85167200	Toasters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6550	85167910	Coffee roasters or popcorn makers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6551	85167920	Electric incense burners	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6552	85167990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6553	85168000	- Electric heating resistors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6554	85169000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6555	85171100	Line telephone sets with cordless handsets	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6556	85171200	Telephones for cellular networks or for other wireless networks	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6557	85171800	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6558	85176100	Base station	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6559	85176210	Switching board and telephone exchange apparatus	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6560	85176220	Other apparatus for current lines conductor systems or digital line systems	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6561	85176230	Special transmission apparatus for simultaneous interpretation	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6562	85176240	Special apparatus for reception of relief signals from vessels, aircraft, etc.	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6563	85176250	Wireless microphones incorporating a short cable(antenna) or small metal antenna other than radio or television apparatus.	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6564	85176260	Apparatus for remote transmission or reception of signals.	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6565	85176270	Wireless apparatus for vehicles, vessels, aircraft, trains, etc.	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6566	85176280	Regulating surface boxes with commonucation function : a device based on a microprocessor incorporating internet access modem, with data exchange function.	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6567	85176290	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6568	85176910	Alarms and sound signalling apparatus	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6569	85176990	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6570	85177000	- Parts	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6571	85181010	Microphones with a frequency between 300 Hz - 3,4 Khz of a diameter not exceeding 10 mm and a height not exceeding 3 mm for communication purposes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6572	85181090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6573	85182100	Single loudspeakers, mounted in their enclosures	5.0	C.	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6574	85182200	Multiple loudspeakers, mounted in the same enclosure	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6575	85182910	Loudspeakers, without their enclosures, with a frequency between 300 Hz - 3,4 Khz with a diameter not exceeding 50 mm for	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6576	85182990	commonucations purposes Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6577	85182990 85183010	Headphones for line telephone	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6578	85183090	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0378	85184010	Electric amplifiers for use in the reproduction of of signals in the	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6579		telephone line technology products provided for in the IT agreement.												
6580	85184090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6581	85185000	- Electric sound amplifier sets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6582	85189010	Parts of electric amplifiers for use as reformation signalling apparatus in telephone lines technique products of information technique agreement	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6583	85189090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6584	85192000	- Apparatus operated by coins, banknotes, bank cards, tokens or by other means of payment	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6585	85193000	- Turntables (record-decks)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6586	85195000	- Telephone answering machines	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6587	85198100	Using magnetic, optical or semiconductor media	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6588	85198900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6589	85211000	- Magnetic tape-type	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6590	85219000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6591	85221000	- Pick-up cartridges	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6592	85229000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6593	85232100	Cards incorporating a magnetic stripe	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6594	85232910	Unrecorded magnetic media, for sound or video recorders	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6595	85232990	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6596	85234100	Unrecorded	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6597	85234900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6598	85235100	Solid-state non-volatile storage devices	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6599	85235200	Smart cards	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6600 6601	85235900	Other - Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6602	85238000 85255000		0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6603	85255000	- Transmission apparatus - Transmission apparatus incorporating reception apparatus	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6604	85258010	Video cameras	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6605	85258020	Digital cameras for still images	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6606	85258020	Television cameras for security surveillance only.	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6607	85258099	Other	0.0	Α Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6608	85261000	- Radar apparatus	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6609	85269110	Global Positioning Systems (GPS)	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6610	85269190	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6611	85269200	Radio remote control apparatus	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6612	85271200	Pocket-size radio cassette-players	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85271300	Other apparatus combined with sound recording or reproducing	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6613		apparatus												
6614	85271900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6615	85272100	Combined with sound recording or reproducing apparatus	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6616	85272900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85279100	Combined with sound recording or reproducing or reproducing	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6617		apparatus												
	85279200	Not combined with sound recording or reproducing apparatus but	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6618		combined with a clock												
6619	85279900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6620	85284200	Capable of directly connecting to and designed for use with an	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6620	05001000	automatic data processing machine of heading 84.71		C		2.0	2.0	1.0		0.0		2.2		0.0
6621	85284900	Other	5.0 0.0		4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6622	85285200	Capable of directly connecting to and designed for use with an	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6623	85285900	automatic data processing machine of heading 84.71 Other	5.0	-	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
0023	85285900 85286200	Capable of directly connecting to and designed for use with an	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6624	03200200		0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6625	85286900	automatic data processing machine of heading 84.71 Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0025	85287110	Boxes with adjustment surface having a communication function : a	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	03207110	device based on a microprocessor incorporating a modem for internet	0.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6626		access, with an information exchange function.												
	85287120	Apparatus for reception of television transmision via satellites	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6627		(receivers)												
6628	85287190	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6629	85287220	Smart television apparatus	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6630	85287230	Other television apparatus	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6631	85287290	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6632	85287300	other monochrome	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6633	85291010	Aerials of a kind used with telephone sets and telegraph	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6634	85291090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85299010	Parts for transmission apparatus other than transmission apparatus	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		for radiobroadcasting or television, transmission apparatus incorporating												
		receivers , digital video cameras for still pictures , portable transmission												
		apparatus for communication, alarm or calling.												
6635	0500005													
6636	85299090	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6637	85301000	- Equipment for railways or tramways	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6638 6639	85308000	- Other equipment - Parts	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0039	85309000	- raits	5.0	A	U.U	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	U.U

Annex 2B-126

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6640	85311000	- Burglar or fire alarms and similar apparatus	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6641	85312000	- Indicator panels incorporating liquid crystal devices (LCD) or light emitting diodes (LED)	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6642	85318010	Electric bells for doors	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6642	85318020	Flat-panel displays (including LCD monitors, Plasma, Electro- Luminescence, Vacuum-Flourescence and other display technologies) for	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6643 6644	85318030	the products of the IT Agreement Alarms and sound signalling apparatus	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6645	85318090	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6646	85319010	Parts for apparatus of subheading 85 31 80 20, 85 31 80 30	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6647	85319090	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6648	85321000	- Fixed capacitors designed for use in 50/60 Hz circuits and having reactive power handling capacity of not less than 0.5 kvar (power capacitors)	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6649	85322100	Tantalum	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6650	85322200	Aluminium electrolytic	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6651	85322300	Ceramic dielectric, single layer	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6652	85322400	Ceramic dielectric, multilayer	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6653	85322500	Dielectric of paper or plastics	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6654	85322900	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6655	85323000	- Variable or adjustable (pre-set) capacitors	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6656 6657	85329000 85331000	- Parts - Fixed carbon resistors, composition or film types	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6658	85332100	For a power handling capacity not exceeding 20 W	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6659	85332900	- Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6660	85333100	For a power handling capacity not exceeding 20 W	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6661	85333900	- Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6662	85334000	- Other variable resistors, including rheostats and potentiometers	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6663	85339000	- Parts	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6664	85340000	Printed circuits.	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6665	85351000	- Fuses	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6666	85352100	For a voltage of less than 72.5 kV	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6667	85352900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6668	85353000	- Isolating switches and make-and-break switches	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6669 6670	85354000 85359000	- Lightning arresters, voltage limiters and surge suppressors - Other	5.0	С	4.0 4.5	3.0	2.0	1.0 3.0	0.0 2.5	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.5	0.0	0.0 0.5	0.0
6671	85359000 85361000	- Fuses	5.0 5.0	E E	4.5	4.0 4.0	3.5 3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0 1.0	0.5	0.0
6672	85362000	- Automatic circuit breakers	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6673	85363000	- Other apparatus for protecting electrical circuits	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6674	85364100	For a voltage not exceeding 60 V	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6675	85364900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6676	85365010	Electro- electronic switches consisting of optically-connected output and input circuits (insulated rheostatic electrical switches)	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6677	85365020	Electronic switches, including electronic switches protected against temperature, consisting of a transistor and a logical chip (chip-on-chip technology) for a voltage not exceeding 1000 V	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6678	85365030	Rapid movement electromechanical switches for a current not exceeding 11 A	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6679	85365090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6680	85366100	Lamp-holders	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6681	85366910	Plugs and sockets for co-axial wires and printed circuits	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6682 6683	85366920 85367000	Other plugs and sockets - Connectors for optical fibres, optical fibres bundles or cables	0.0 5.0	A E	0.0 4.5	0.0 4.0	0.0 3.5	0.0 3.0	0.0 2.5	0.0 2.0	0.0 1.5	0.0 1.0	0.0 0.5	0.0
6684	85367000 85369010		0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.5	0.0
6685	85369010	Connection and contact elements for wires and cables	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6686	85369091	Adapters, wether or not incorporating a slot for USB or the like.	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6687	85369099	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6688	85371000	- For a voltage not exceeding 1,000 V	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6689	85372000	- For a voltage exceeding 1,000 V	5.0	Е	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6690	85381000	- Boards, panels, consoles desks, cabinets and other bases for the goods of heading 85.37, not equipped with their appuratus	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6691	85389000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6692	85391000	- Sealed beam lamp units	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6693	85392100	Tungsten halogen	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6694	85392200	Other of a power not exceeding 200 W and for a voltage exceeding 100 V	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6695	85392900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6696	85393100	Fluorescent, hot cathode	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6697	85393200	Mercury or sodium vapour lamps; metal halide lamps	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6698	85393900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6699	85394100	Arc-lamps	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6700	85394900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6701	85395000	- light-emitting diode (LED) lamps	5.0	Α Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6702	85399000	- Parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6703	85401100	Colour	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6704	85401200	Other monochrome	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0704	85402000	- Television camera tubes; image converters and intensifiers; other photo-	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6705		cathode tubes												
6706	85404000	- Data/graphic display tubes, monochrome; data/graphic display tubes colour, with a phosphor dot screen pitch smaller than 0.4 mm	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6707	85406000	- Other cathode-ray tubes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6708	85407100	Magnetrons	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6709	85407900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6710	85408100	Receiver or amplifier valves and tubes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6711	85408900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6712	85409100	Of cathode-ray tubes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6713	85409900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6714	85411000	- Diodes, other than photosensitive or light emitting diodes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6715	85412100	With a dissipation rate of less than 1 W	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6716	85412900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6717	85413000	- Thyristors, diacs and triacs, other than photosensitive devices	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85414000	- Photosensitive semiconductor devices, including photovoltaic cells	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6718		whether or not assembled in modules or made up into panels; light												
6719	85415000	emitting diodes (LED) - Other semiconductor devices	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6720	85416000	- Mounted piezo-electric crystals	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6721		- Mounted piezo-electric crystals - Parts	0.0	A	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0			
0/21	85419000		0.0			0.0	0.0		0.0			0.0	0.0	0.0
6722	85423100	Processors and controllers, whether or not combined with memories, converters, logic circuits, amplifiers, clock and timing circuits, or other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6723	85423200	circuits Memories	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6724	85423200 85423300	Amplifiers	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6725														
6726	85423900	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6727	85429000	- Parts		A		0.0	0.0	0.0			0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6728	85431000	- Particle accelerators	5.0	C C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85432000 85433000	Signal generators Machines and apparatus for electroplating, electrolysis or electrophoresis	5.0 0.0	A	4.0 0.0	3.0 0.0	2.0 0.0	1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6729	85437010	Electrical apparatus having a translation or dictionary functions	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6730	85437020	Flat-panel displays (including LCD displays, Plasma, Electro-	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6731	03437020	Luminescence, Vacuum-Flourescence and other display techniques) for the products of IT Agreement	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6732	85437031	Electronic cigarettes	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
6733	85437032	Electronic water pipe "shisha"	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
6734	85437033	Electrically heated devices for cigarettes	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
6735	85437039	Other	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
6736	85437090	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6737	85439010	Micro electronic assemblies	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6738	85439091	For electronic cigarettes other than accumulators of heading 85.07	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
	85439092	For electronic water pipe "shisha" other than accumulators of	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
6739		heading 85.07												

SI.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6740	85439093	For electrically heated devices for cigarettes other than accumulators of heading 85.07	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
6741	85439098	For other smoking electronic devices	Special goods	Н	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods	Special goods
6742	85439099	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6743	85441100	Of copper	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6744	85441900	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85442010	Electric cable of a cross-section exceeding 10 mm and a voltage	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6745		exceeding 300 V												
6746	85442020	Telegraph and telephone cable incorporating 10 pairs of wire or more	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6747	85442030	Telegraph and telephone cable incorporating less than 10 pairs of wire	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6748	85442090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85443000	- Ignition wiring sets and other wiring sets of a kind used in vehicles,	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6749		aircraft or ships												
6750	85444211	Electric connectors for cable of a cross-section exceeding 10 mm and	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6751	85444219	a voltage exceeding 300 V but not exceeding 1000 V	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0/31	85444219 85444221	Electric connectors for wire of a cross-section not exceeding 10 mm	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6752	03444221	Electric connectors for wire of a cross-section not exceeding 10 min	0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6753	85444229	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85444230	Telegraph and telephone cable incorporating 10 pairs of wire or more	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6754														
6755	85444240	Telegraph and telephone cable incorporating less than 10 pairs of wire	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6756	85444291	Other electric connectors	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6757	85444299	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0.0.	85444910	Electric cable of a cross-section exceeding 10 mm and a voltage	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6758	03444310	exceeding 300 V but not exceeding 1000 V	3.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6759	85444921	For a voltage not exceeding 80 V	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6760	85444929	Other	5.0	C	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6761	85444931	For a voltage not exceeding 80 V	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6762	85444939	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6763	85444941	For a voltage not exceeding 80 V	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6764	85444949	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6765	85444991	For a voltage not exceeding 80 V	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6766	85444999	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6767	85446010	Electric cable of a cross-section exceeding 10 mm	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6768	85446020	Electric cable of a cross-section not exceeding 10 mm	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6769	85446030	Telegraph and telephone cable incorporating 10 pairs of wire or more	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6770	85446090	Other	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6771	85447000	- Optical fibre cables	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6772	85451100	Of a kind used for furnaces	5.0	<u>E</u>	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6773	85451900	Other	5.0	E	4.5	4.0	3.5	3.0	2.5	2.0	1.5	1.0	0.5	0.0
6774 6775	85452000 85459000	- Brushes - Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6776	85461000	- Of glass	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6777	85462000	- Of ceramics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6778	85469000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6779	85471000	- Insulating fittings of ceramics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6780	85472000	- Insulating fittings of plastics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6781	85479000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	85481000	- Waste and scrap of primary cells, primary batteries and electric	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6702		accumulators; spent primary cells, spent primary batteries and spent												
6782 6783	05.400000	electric accumulators	F 0	-	4.0	2.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6784	85489000	- Other Repursed from an external source of electricity	5.0	<u>C</u>	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6785	86011000	Powered from an external source of electricity Powered by electric accumulators	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6786	86012000 86021000	- Diesel-electric locomotives	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6787	86029000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6788	86031000	- Powered from an external source of electricity	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6789	86039000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
2.00	00033000		5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

6790	6040000													Year 10
		Railway or tramway maintenance or service vehicles, whether or not self- propelled (for example, workshops, cranes, ballast tampers, trackliners,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
86		testing coaches and track inspection vehicles).												
		Railway or tramway passenger coaches, not self-propelled; luggage vans, post office coaches and other special purpose railway or tramway	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6791		coaches, not self-propelled (excluding those of heading 86.04).												
	6061000	- Tank wagons and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	6063000	- Self-discharging vans and wagons, other than those of subheading	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6793		8606.10												
	6069100	Covered and closed	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	6069200	Open, with non-removable sides of a height exceeding 60 cm Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	6071100	Other Driving bogies and bissel-bogies	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	6071200	- Other bogies and bissel-bogies	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	6071900	Other, including parts	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	6072100	Air brakes and parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	6072900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	6073000	- Hooks and other coupling devices, buffers, and parts thereof	5.0	C	4.0 0.0	3.0	2.0 0.0	1.0 0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	6079100 6079900	Of locomotives Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	6080000	Railway or tramway track fixtures and fittings; mechanical (including	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		electro-mechanical) signalling, safety or traffic control equipment for				5.5								
		railways, tramways, roads, inland waterways, parking facilities, port												
		installations or airfields; parts of the foregoing.												
6805		Contained (and discount along for the transport of flitter) and all		_		3.0	2.0							
86	6090000	Containers (including containers for the transport of fluids) specially	5.0	С	4.0	3.0	2.0	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6806		designed and equipped for carriage by one or more modes of transport.												
	7011000	- Single axle tractors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6808 87	7012000	- Road tractors for semi-trailers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7013000	- Track-laying tractors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7019100	Not exceeding 18 kW	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7019200 7019300	Exceeding 18 kW but not exceeding 37 kW Exceeding 37 kW but not exceeding 75 kW	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7019300	Exceeding 37 kW but not exceeding 75 kW Exceeding 75 kW but not exceeding 130 kW	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7019400	Exceeding 130 kW	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7021000	- With only compression-ignition internal combustion piston engine	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6815		(diesel or semi-diesel)												
6816	7022000	- With both compression-ignition internal combustion piston engine (diesel or semi-diesel) and electric motor as motors for propulsion	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
87	7023000	- With both spark-ignition internal combustion reciprocating piston	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6817 6818 87	7024000	engine and electric motor as motors for propulsion - With only electric motor for propulsion	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7024000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7031000	Vehicles specially designed for travelling on snow; golf cars and similar vehicles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7032111	Make of the Clearance year or the year that follows	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6822 87	7032112	Make of the first year preceding the clearance year or earlier	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7032131	Model of the clearance year or the year that follows	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7032132	Model of the first year preceding clearance year or earlier	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6825 87	7032150	Emergency vehilces(e.g. Ambulance, police; prisoners' vans, hearses)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6826 87	7032160	Motor-home vehicles and the like fro trips and picnics.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7032171	Tuk Tuk or Raksha and the like	10.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7032179	Other	10.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7032180	Vehicles specially designed for the crippled, driven by hands Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7032190	Other Model of the clearance year or the year that follows	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7032211	Model of the clearance year of the year that follows	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	7032231	Model of the clearance year or the year that follows	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6834 87	7032232	Model of the first year preceding clearance year or earlier	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6835	87032250	Emergency vehilces(e.g. Ambulance, police; prisoners vans, hearses)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6836	87032260	Motor-home vehicles and the like for trips and picnics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6837	87032270	Three-wheel light vehicles of simple construction	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6838	87032280	Vehicles specially designed for the crippled, driven by hands	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6839	87032290	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6840	87032311	Model of the clearance year or the year that follows	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6841	87032312	Model of the first year preceding clearance year or earlier	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6842 6843	87032331	Model of the clearance year or the year that follows	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0043	87032332 87032350	Model of the first year preceding clearance year or earlier Emergency vehilces(e.g. Ambulance, police; prisoners vans and	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6844	87032330	hearses)	3.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6845	87032360	Motor-home vehicles and the like for trips and picnics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6846	87032370	Three-wheel light vehicles of simple construction	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6847	87032380	Vehicles specially designed for the crippled, driven by hands	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6848	87032390	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6849	87032411	Model of the clearance year or the year that follows	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6850	87032412	Model of the first year preceding clearance year or earlier	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6851	87032431	Model of the clearance year or the year that follows	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6852	87032432	Model of the first year preceding clearance year or earlier	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6853	87032450	Emergency vehilces(e.g. Ambulance, police; prisoners vans and hearses)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6854	87032460	Motor-home vehicles and the like for trips and picnics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6855	87032470	Vehicles specially designed for the crippled, driven by hands	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6856	87032490	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6857	87033100	Of a cylinder capacity not exceeding 1,500 cc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6858	87033200	Of a cylinder capacity exceeding 1,500 cc but not exceeding 2,500 cc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6859	87033300	Of a cylinder capacity exceeding 2,500 cc	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	87034000	- Other vehicles, with both spark-ignition internal combustion	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		reciprocating piston engine and electric motor as motors for propulsion,												
		other than those capable of being charged by plugging to external source												
6860		of electric nower												
	87035000	- Other vehicles, with both compression-ignition internal combustion	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		piston engine (diesel or semi-diesel) and electric motor as motors for												
6861		propulsion, other than those capable of being charged by plugging to												
0001	87036000	external source of electric nower - Other vehicles, with both spark-ignition internal combustion	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	07030000	reciprocating piston engine and electric motor as motors for propulsion,	3.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		capable of being charged by plugging to external source of electric power												
6862														
	87037000	- Other vehicles, with both compression-ignition internal combustion	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		piston engine (diesel or semi-diesel) and electric motor as motors for												
		propulsion, capable of being charged by plugging to external source of												
6863		electric power												
6864	87038000	- Other vehicles, with only electric motor for propulsion	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6865	87039000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6866 6867	87041000 87042110	- Dumpers designed for off-highway use Light trucks (pickup) single or double cabin, assembled	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0007	87042110	Trucks for light transport (Diyana, half lorry, and the like) whether or	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6868	37042120	not fitted with tipbox, assembled	5.0	~	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6869	87042130	Tankers ,assembled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	87042140	Dumpers, whether or not fitted with packing, pressing or dampening	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6870		equipment, assembled												
6871	87042150		5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6872	87042160	Refrigerated vehicles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6873	87042191	3-tire light vehicles for transport of goods	10.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6874	87042199		10.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6875	87042210	Lorries, assembled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6876	87042220		5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6877	87042230	Tankers, assembled	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6878	87042240	Dumpers, whether or not fitted with packing, pressing or dampening equipment, assembled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0070		equipment, assembled												

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6879	87042250	Shuttle cars	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6880	87042260	Vehicles fitted with lifting pulleys and self-loading equipment	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	87042270	Vehicles fitted with mechanical fittings especially constructed for the	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		transport of wet concrete, and vehicles especially constructed for the												
6881		transport of gas and chemicals												
6882	87042291	Refrigerated vehicles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6883	87042299	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6884 6885	87042310 87042320	Lorries, assembled Fitted with tipbox, assembled	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6886	87042320	Tankers, assembled	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0000	87042340	Dumpers, whether or not fitted with packing, pressing or dampening	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6887	87042340	equipment, ready	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6888	87042350	Vehicles fitted with lifting pulleys and self-loading equipment	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	87042360	Vehicles fitted with mechanical fittings especially constructed for the	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6889		transport of wet concrete												
	87042370	Vehicles specially constructed for the transport of gas and chemicals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6890														
6891	87042391	Refrigerated vehicles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6892	87042399	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6893	87043110	Single-cab pickups, assembled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6894	87043120	Two-cab Pickups, assembled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	87043130	Light trucks (Dyana, half-lorries, and the like) with a standard box,	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6895		assembled												
	87043140	Light trucks (Dyana, half-lorries and the like) with tipbox, assembled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6896														
6897	87043150	Tankers, assembled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6000	87043160	Dumpers, whether or not fitted with packing, pressing or dampening	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6898 6899	87043170	equipment, assembled Chassis incorporating a driver's cabin	5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6900	87043170		5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6901	87043180	Refrigerated vehicles Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6902	87043190	Corries, tippers and tanks, assembled	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0302	87043210	Dumpers, whether or not fitted with packing, pressing or dampening	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6903	87043220	equipment, assembled	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6904	87043290	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6905	87049000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6906	87051000	- Crane lorries	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6907	87052000	- Mobile drilling derricks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6908	87053000	- Fire fighting vehicles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6909	87054000	- Concrete-mixer lorries	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	87059010	Towing and repair vehicles and mobile workshops, equipped with	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6910		various mechanical tools												
	87059020	Vehilces fitted with ladders or elevating platforms for the	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6911		maintenance of electric overhead cables, street lighting etc.												
	87059030	Vehicles specially designed for cleaning streets, squares, airfields	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6912	000000000	etc.									0.7			
6913	87059040	Spraying vehicles for all purposes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	87059050	Stacking vehicles (i.e,consisting of a lifting fork or aplatformm which	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6914		moves on a vertical support and is generally powered by the vehicle's												
6914	87059060	engine) Vehicles equipped with power generators	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6916	87059060	Vehicles equipped with power generators Vehicles for radiography	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6917	87059070	Vehicles designed for surgical and medical purposes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6918	87059080	Venicies designed for surgical and medical purposes Spotlight motor vehicles fitted with projectors	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
0310	87059091	Motor vehicles designed for radio broadcasting, telegraphy, wirelss	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6919	3,033032	transmission and reception and radar vehicles	5.0	13	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5515	87059093	Motor bakeries fully equipped (kneader, oven etc.) and motor	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6920	0.00000	kitchens	3.0	, ,	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	3.0	0.0	0.0	3.0	0.0
6921	87059094	Vehicles equipped with tanks and water pumps	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6922	87059099	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	87060000	Chassis fitted with engines, for the motor vehicles of headings Nos. 87.01	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6923		to 87.05.												
6924	87071000	- For the vehicles of heading 87.03	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
. — —		-					· ·		-					

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6925	87079010	For tractors of heading 87.01	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6926	87079020	For motor vehicles of heading 87.02	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6927	87079031	For pickups	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6928	87079032	For light trucks (Dyana, half lorry,etc.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6929	87079033	For dumpers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6930	87079034	For lorries	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6931	87079035	Tipboxes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6932	87079036	Refrigerated boxes for foodstuff transportation motor vehicles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6933	87079039	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6934	87079090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6935	87081000	- Bumpers and parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6936	87082100	Safety belts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6937 6938	87082910	Luggage racks (grid or basket)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6938	87082990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6940	87083000 87084000	- Brakes and servo-brakes; and parts thereof - Gear boxes and parts thereof	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6940	87084000 87085010	Drive-axles with differential, whether or not povided with other		A										
6941	87085010		5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6942	87085090	transmission components Non-driving axles; parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6943	87087000	- Road wheels and parts and accessories thereof	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
5545	87088000	- Suspension systems and parts thereof (including shock-absorbers)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6944	87088000	Suspension systems and parts thereof (moldaling shock absorbers)	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6945	87089100	Radiators and parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6946	87089200	Silencers (mufflers) and exhaust pipes; parts thereof	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6947	87089300	Clutches and parts thereof	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	87089400	Steering wheels, steering columns and steering boxes; parts thereof	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6948		g, , , g g, , ,												
6949	87089500	Safety airbag with inflater system; parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6950	87089900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6951	87091100	Electrical	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6952	87091900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6953	87099000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	87100000	Tanks and other armoured fighting vehicles, motorised, whether or not	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6954		fitted with weapons, and parts of such vehicles.												
	87111000	- With reciprocating internal combustion piston engine of a cylinder	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6955		capacity not exceeding 50 cc												
	87112000	- With reciprocating internal combustion piston engine of a cylinder	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6956		capacity exceeding 50 cc but not exceeding 250 cc												
	87113000	- With reciprocating internal combustion piston engine of a cylinder	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6957		capacity exceeding 250 cc but not exceeding 500 cc												
	87114000	- With reciprocating internal combustion piston engine of a cylinder	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6958		capacity exceeding 500 cc but not exceeding 800 cc												
	87115000	- With reciprocating internal combustion piston engine of a cylinder	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6959		capacity exceeding 800 cc												
6960	87116000	- With electric motor for propulsion	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6961	87119000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6962	87120010	Bicycles, whether or not designed for children	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6963 6964	87120020	Cycles for disabled persons	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6965	87120090	Other	5.0	A		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	
6966	87131000	- Not mechanically propelled - Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6967	87139000 87141000	- Otner - Of motorcycles (including mopeds) :	0.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6968	87141000	- Of motorcycles (including mopeds) : - Of carriages for disabled persons	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6969	87142000	Frames and forks, and parts thereof	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6970	87149100	Wheel rims and spokes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
03/0	87149200	Hubs, (other than coaster braking hubs and hub brakes) and free-wheel	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6971	67145300	sprocket-wheels	3.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
55/1	87149400	Brakes, including coaster braking hubs and hub brakes, and parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6972	5,145400	thereof	3.0	′`	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6973	87149500	Saddles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6974	87149600	Pedals and crank-gear, and parts thereof	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6975	87149900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6976	87150010	Baby carriage	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		,		-										

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
6977	87150090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6978	87161000	- Trailers and semi-trailers of the caravan type, for housing or camping	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6979	87162000	- Self-loading or self-unloading trailers and semi-trailers for agricultural purposes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6980	87163100	Tanker trailers and tanker semi-trailers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6981	87163910	Trailers and semi-trailers for public works, whether or not fitted with tipboxes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6982	87163920	Trailers and semi-trailers for with refrigerated or heated boxes for the transport of food and perishable goods	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6983	87163930	Trailers and semi-trailers specially designed for the transportation of furniture	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6984	87163940	One or two floor-trailers and semi-trailers for the transportation of animals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6985	87163950	One or two floor-trailers and semi-trailers for the transportation of vehicles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6986	87163960	Trailers and semi-trailers for the transportation of bicycles or motorbikes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6987	87163970	Drop-frame trailers with loading ramps for the transport of heavy equipment(tanks,cranes,bulldozers,electrical transformers,etc.)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6988	87163990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6989	87164010	Specially designed for the transport of persons	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6990	87164020	Designed for the display of goods	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6991	87164030	Designed as bookshops	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6992	87164090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6993	87168011	Carriages for cleaning and building	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6994	87168012	Carriages fitted with a drum for the drainage of used oils	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6995	87168013	For cleaning, fitted with a buckle, whether or not fitted also with a squeezer and wiper	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6996	87168014	Carriages for carrying and hauling carpets, and wheeled racks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6997	87168015	Carriages of metal wires for shopping in stores	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6998	87168016	Carriages for tranportation of medical equipment and devices of a kind used for hospitals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
6999	87168017	Carriages designed for the carrying and selling of food,(other than those of heading 94.03)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7000	87168018	Small carriages fitted with heat-insulated box for ice-cream vending	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7001	87168019	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7002	87168090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7003	87169010	Parts for the carriages of subheadings 87 16 80 11, 87 16 80 12, 87 16 80 13	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7004	87169090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7005	88010000	Balloons and dirigibles; gliders, hang gliders and other non-powered aircraft.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7006	88021100	Of an unladen weight not exceeding 2,000Kg	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7007	88021200	Of an unladen weight exceeding 2,000Kg	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7008	88022000	- Aeroplanes and other aircraft, of an unladen weight not exceeding 2,000 Kg	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7009	88023000	- Aeroplanes and other aircraft, of an unladen weight exceeding 2,000 Kg but not exceeding 15,000 Kg	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7010	88024000	- Aeroplanes and other aircraft, of an unladen weight exceeding 15,000 Kg	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7011	88026000	- Spacecraft (including satellites) and suborbital and spacecraft launch vehicles	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7012	88031000	- Propellers and rotors and parts thereof :	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7013	88032000	- Under-carriages and parts thereof :	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7014	88033000	- Other parts of aeroplanes or helicopters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7015	88039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	88040000	Parachutes (including dirigible parachutes and paragliders) and	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7016		rotochutes; parts thereof and accessories thereto.												

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7017	88051000	- Aircraft launching gear and parts thereof; deck-arrestor or similar gear and parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7018	88052100	Air combat simulators and thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7019	88052900	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7020	89011000	- Cruise ships, excursion boats and similar vessels principally designed for the transport of persons; ferry-boats of all kinds	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7021	89012000	- Tankers	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7022	89013000	- Refrigerated vessels, other than those of subheading 89 01.20	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7023	89019000	- Other vessels for the transport of goods and other vessels for the transport of both persons and goods	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7024	89020000	Fishing vessels; factory ships and other vessels for processing or preserving fishery products.	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7025	89031000	- Inflatable	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7026	89039100	Sailboats, with or without auxiliary motor	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7027	89039200	Fiber-glass boats with mobile outward engines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7028	89039910	Motor boots from fiber glass other than outboard	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7029	89039920	Fiber-glass boats with unfixed external engines	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7030	89039930	NA	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7031	89039990	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7032 7033	89040000	Tugs and pusher craft Dredgers	0.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7033	89051000 89052000	- Floating or submersible drilling or production platforms	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7034	89059010	Fire-floats	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7036	89059020	Light-vessels	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7037	89059090	Other	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7038	89061000	- Warships	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7039	89069010	War vessels and war boats of all kinds, including lifeboats	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7040	89069090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7041	89071000	- Inflatable rafts	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7042	89079000	- Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7043	89080000	Vessels and other floating structures for breaking up.	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7044	90011000	- Optical fibres, optical fibre bundles and cables	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7045	90012000	- Sheets and plates of polarising material	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7046	90013000	- Contact lenses	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7047	90014000	- Spectacle lenses of glass	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7048	90015000	- Spectacle lenses of other materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7049 7050	90019000	- Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7051	90021100	For cameras, projectors or photographic enlargers or reducers Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7052	90022000	- Filters	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7053	90029000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7054	90031100	Of plastics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7055	90031900	Of other materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7056	90039000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7057	90041000	- Sunglasses	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7058	90049010	Corrective spectacles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7059	90049020	Professional protective goggles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7060	90049090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7061	90051000	- Binoculars	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7062	90058000	- Other instruments	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7063	90059000	- Parts and accessories (including mountings)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90063000	- Cameras specially designed for underwater use, for aerial survey or for medical or surgical examination of internal organs; comparison cameras	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7064		for forensic or criminological purposes												
7065	90064000	- Instant print Cameras	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7066	90065100	With a through-the-lens viewfinder (single lens reflex (SLR)), for roll film	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7066 7067	00065300	of a width not exceeding 35 mm	E O	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7067	90065200 90065300	Other, for roll film of a width less than 35 mm Other, for roll film of a width of 35 mm	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7068	90065300	Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7070	90065900	Other Discharge lamp ("electronic") flashlight apparatus	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7071	90066900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7072	90069100	For cameras	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
					0				-10				0	

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7073	90069900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7074	90071000	- Cameras.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7075	90072000	- Projectors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7076	90079100	For cameras	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7077	90079200	For projectors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7078	90085000	-Projectors, enlargers and reducers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7079	90089000	- Parts and accessories	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90101000	- Apparatus and equipment for automatically developing photographic	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		(including cinematographic) film or paper in rolls or for automatically												
		exposing developed film to rolls of photographic paper												
7080		a har garage har a hard the shake												
	90105000	- Other apparatus and equipment for photographic (including	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7081		cinematographic) laboratories; negatoscopes												
7082	90106000	- Projection screens	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7083	90109000	- Parts and accessories	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7084	90111000	- Stereoscopic microscopes	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90112000	- Other microscopes, for photomicrography, cinephotomicrography or	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7085		microprojection												
7086	90118000	- Other microscopes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7087	90119000	- Parts and accessories	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90121000	- Microscopes other than optical microscopes; diffraction apparatus	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7088														
7089	90129000	- Parts and accessories	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90131000	- Telescopic sights for fitting to arms; periscopes; telescopes designed to	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		form parts of machines, appliances, instruments or apparatus of this												
7090		chapter or section XVI												
7091	90132010	Portable laser pointers, in form of pens, medals,ect.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7092	90132090	Others	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7093	90138010	Magnifying lenses (pocket,desk,etc.)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7094	90138020	Magic eyes for doors, ovens and the like	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
705.	90138030	Flat-panel displays (including LCD ,Plasma, Electro-Luminescence,	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	30130030	Vacuum-Flourescence and otherdisplay techniques) for the products of	0.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7095														
7096	90138090	the IT Agreement Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7030	90139010	Parts of flat monitors (including LCD monitors, Plasma, Electro	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90139010		0.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7097		Luminescence, Vacuum Flourescence and other monitors techniques) of												
7098	90139090	products of the IT Agreement Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7098	90139090		5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7099		- Direction finding compasses		A										
7100	90142000	- Instruments and appliances for aeronautical or space navigation (other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7101	90148000	than compasses)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7101	90148000	- Other instruments and appliances	5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7102	90149000	- Parts and accessories - Rangefinders	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7103														
7104	90152000	- Theodolites and tachymeters (tacheometers)	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7105	90153000	- Levels Destruction of the second and appliances	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90154000	- Photogrammetrical surveying instruments and appliances	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7107	90158000	- Other instruments and appliances	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7108	90159000	- Parts and accessories	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7109	90160000	Balances of a sensitivity of 5 cg or better, with or without weights.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90171010	Drawing and drafting instruments whether or not being input and	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		output units of heading 84.71 or drawing and drafting machines of												
7110		heading 90.17	_			_					_		_	
7111	90171090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90172010	Drawing and drafting instruments whether or not input and output	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		units in heading 84.71 or drawing, drafting machines in heading 90.17												
7112														
7113	90172090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7114	90173000	- Micrometers, callipers and gauges	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7115	90178010	School rulers and the like	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7116	90178020	Foldable measuring tapes, etc.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7117	90178090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7118	90179010	Parts for the drawings and shapes production apparatus	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7119	90179090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7120	90181100	Electro-cardiographs	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7121	90181200	Ultrasonic scanning apparatus	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7122	90181300	Magnetic resonance imaging apparatus	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7123	90181400	Scintigraphic apparatus	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7124	90181910	Aparatus for measuring blood pressure and arteriosclerosis	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90181920	Other measuring apparatus (for breathing, cerebral, pelvisetc.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7125		- 1												
7126	90181990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7127	90182000	- Ultra-violet or infra-red ray apparatus	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7128	90183110	Syringes for applying plasters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7129	90183120	Syringes for eyes, ears and larynx	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7130	90183130	Syringes for uterus and gynecology	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7131	90183140	Disposable subcutaneous syringes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7132	90183190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7133	90183200	Tubular metal needles and needles for sutures	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7134	90183910	Trocars	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7135	90183920	Surgicals knives and scalpels, tools for expanding opening, mirrors and reflectors (for examination of eye, larynx, ear, etc.), surgical clips, scissors, shears, forceps, pliers, chisels, gouges, mallets, hammers, saws, scrapers and spatulae	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7136	90183930	Intravenous catheters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7137	90183990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90184100	Dental drills , whether or not combined on a single base with other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7138		dental equipment												
7139	90184910	Spittoons with fountain	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7140	90184920	Teeth filling tools	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90184930	Dentists' chairs incorporating dental equipment other than those of	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7141		heading 94.02												
7142	90184990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90185010	Diagnostic appliances (ophthalmoscope, opthalmic	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7143		hemopiezometeretc.)												
	90185020	Sight examination instruments and equipment (for testing sight	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7144		sharpness, retina etc.)												
7145	90185090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7146	90189010	Otiatric instruments (drum massager, otoscopes,etc.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7147	90189020	Anaesthetic appliances and instruments	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7148	90189030	Instruments for nose and throat	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7149	90189040	Artificial kidney (dialysis) apparatus	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7150	90189050	Needles, of gold, silver or steel for acupuncture	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7151	90189060	Endoscopes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7152	90189070	Veterinary instrument and equipment	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7153	90189080	Surgery set consisting of gauze, cotton, scissors, tongs, etc.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7154	90189090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90191000	- Mechano-therapy appliances; massage apparatus; psychological	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7155		aptitude-testing apparatus												
	90192000	- Ozone therapy, oxygen therapy, aerosol therapy, artificial respiration or	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7156		other therapeutic respiration apparatus												
	90200000	Other breathing appliances and gas masks, excluding protective masks	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7157		having neither, mechanical part nor replaceable filters.												
1 7	90211010	Orthopaedic footwear and soles, made as mentioned in Note (6) to	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		the present Chapter, and other foot orthopaedic appliances and leg												
7158		braces, with or without spring support for the foot												
7159	90211020	Palatoplastry appliances (for jaw bones)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7160	90211030	Orthodigita appliances	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7161	90211040	Head and spine orthopaedic appliances	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90211050	Hernia belts and appliances for correcting scoliosis and curvature of	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		the spine, surgical medical belts (Other than those of heading 62.12)												
7162		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,												
7163	90211060	Crutches, other than walking sticks of heading 66.02	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7164	90211070	Orthopaedic appliances for animals	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7165	90211090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7166	90212100	Artificial teeth	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	30212100		5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	5.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

2007-2007-2007-2007-2007-2007-2007-2007	SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10		90212900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1700	7168	90213100	Artificial joints	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
177 1931256	7169	90213910	Artificial ocular fittings (artificial eyes, intra-ocular lenses etc.)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
171 20712000 Elempre ade, excluding parts and accounters 5.0 A 0.0			Arms, forearms, hands, legs, feet, noses and heart vales		Α		0.0		0.0						0.0
10 10 10 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2															
	7172				- '`										
9775 9019300 - Chiter compounder for the bind	7173	90215000		5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1776	7174	90219010	Speech aids for persons with disabled vocal cords	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
\$1.77 \$0232100 Communicate dismensarily approximant \$0.0	7175	90219020	Electronic appliances for the blind	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1776		90219090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
\$779 \$9221940 Other, from reducts surgical overexeron values					Α										
1785 10279190 Fer imperten of baggers and laggage S.O. A. O. O. O. O. O. O. O. O. O. O. O. O. O.			,												
1781 20222900															
\$2,000 \$															
\$\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \															
1948 902/29/00 Ohry, including parts and accreasories 3.0 A 0.0															
903/9000 Other Including parts and accessories S.O. A. O.O. O.O. O.O. O.O. O.O. O.O. O															
186 187															
Description Description	/103														
\$9,048000 -Other machines and appliances	7186	90230000		5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
9.89 9.0249000 - Parts and accessories	7187	90241000	- Machines and appliances for testing metals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
9905 900 - Hydrometers	7188	90248000	- Other machines and appliances	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
\$\frac{9.025300}{1.9792}		90249000	- Parts and accessories	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
9925800		90251100	Liquid-filled, for direct reading	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
90258000 Viter			Other		Α		0.0								0.0
903-88090 Orther Orther S.O. A. O.D. O.D. O.D. O.D. O.D. O.D. O.D					Α		0.0		0.0		0.0		0.0		0.0
1995 90259000 Parts and accessories															
90251000 - For measuring or checking refe flow or level of liquids 0.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0															
1972 902c2000 -For measuring or checking pressure															
90288000 - Other instruments or apparatus				0.0											
Part September Part Pa															
2027 2027 20279090				4.4											
2021 2021/2000 Chromatographs and electrophoresis instruments 0.0 A 0.0															
90273000 Spectrometers, spectrophotometers and spectrographs using optical 0.0 A 0.0															
90275000 -Other instruments and apparatus using optical radiations (UV, visible, IR) 0.0 A 0.0 0			- Spectrometers, spectrophotometers and spectrographs using optical												
90278010 90278010	7203	90275000		0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Page 90278090 Other 90278090 Parts and accessories for the articles of heading 90.27, other than gas 0.0 A 0.0 0		90278010		0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
90279010 Parts and accessories for the articles of heading 90.27, other than gas or smoke analysis apparatus 0.0 A 0.0		00270000		0.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7207 90279990 Other 9028100 Other 90282010 Water meters 5.0 A 0.0 0.															
7208 90281000 - Gas meters 5.0 A 0.0											_				
7209 90282010 Water meters 5.0 A 0.0															
7210 90282090 Other 5.0 A 0.0					- '`										0.0
7212 90289000 - Parts and accessories 5.0 A 0.0															
7213 90291010 Production meters 5.0 A 0.0															
7214 90291020 Taximeters 5.0 A 0.0															
7215 90291090 Other 5.0 A 0.0 <															
7216 90292000 - Speed indicators and tachometers; stroboscopes 5.0 A 0.0															
7217 9029900 - Parts and accessories 5.0 A 0.0															
90301000 - Instruments and apparatus for measuring or detecting ionising radiations 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0															
7219 90302000 - Oscilloscopes and oscillographs 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0															
		90302000	- Oscilloscopes and oscillographs	5,0	Α	0.0	0.0	0,0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0,0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7221	90303200	Multimeters with a recording device	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7222	90303300	Other, without a recording device	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7223	90303900	Other, with a recording device	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90304000	- Other instruments and apparatus, specially designed for	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		telecommunications (for example, cross-talk meters, gain measuring												
7224		instruments, distortion factor meters, psophometers)												
7225	90308200	For measuring or checking semiconductor wafers or devices	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7226	90308400	Other, with a recording device	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7227	90308900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90309010	Parts and accessories for measuring or checking semiconductor	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7228		wafers or devices												
7229	90309090	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7230	90311000	- Machines for balancing mechanical parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7231	90312000	- Test benches	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90314100	For inspecting semiconductor wafers or devices or for inspecting	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7232		photomasks or reticles used in manufacturing semiconductor devices												
7233	90314910	Optical instruments for measuring particle surface pollution on semiconductor wafers	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7234	90314990	Other	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7235	90318010	Appliances for checking and adjusting motor vehicle engines	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
. 233	90318020	Electronic beams microscopes fitted with instruments of a kind used	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7236	30310020	specially for handling and transporting semiconductor wafers and rectiles	0.0	,	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7237	90318090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7207	90319010	Parts and accessories for inspecting semiconductor wafers optical	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	30313010	instruments or devices or for inspecting semiconductor masks,	0.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7238		photomasks or reticles used in the manufacturing of semiconductor												
7230	90319020	devices Parts and accessories for stroboscopes fitted with instruments of a	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90319020	·	0.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7239		kind used specially for handling and transporting semiconductor wafers and reticles												
7233	90319030	Parts and accessories for measuring particle surface pollution optical	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7240	30313030	instruments on semiconductor wafers	0.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7240	90319040	Parts and accessories for electronic beams microscopes fitted with	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	30313040	instruments of a kind used specially for handling and transporting wafers	0.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7241		, , , , ,												
7241	90319050	and photomasks semiconductors Parts and accessories for microscopes fitted with instruments of a	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	90319050		0.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7242		kind used specially for handling and transporting semiconductor wafers												
7242	90319090	and reticles	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7244			5.0	A	0.0									
7244	90321000	- Thermostats - Manostats	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7246				A	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7246	90328100	Hydraulic or pneumatic Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7247											0.0			
7248	90329000	- Parts and accessories	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0
7249	90330000	Parts and accessories (not specified or included elsewhere in this Chapter) for machines, appliances, instruments or apparatus of Chapter 90.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7250	91011100	With mechanical display only	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7251	91011900	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7252	91012100	With automatic winding	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7253	91012100	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7254	91012900	Electrically operated	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7255	91019100	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7256	91019300	With mechanical display only	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7257	91021100	With nectanical display only	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7258	91021200	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7259	91021900	Other With automatic winding	5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	
7260	91022100	Other	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7261	91022900	Utner Electrically operated	5.0		0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	
7261	91029100	Cther	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7263	91029900	- Electrically operated	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1203	31021000	- Lieutrically Operated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	U.U

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7264	91039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7265	91040000	Instrument panel clocks and clocks of a similar type for vehicles, aircraft, spacecraft or vessels.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7266	91051100	Electrically operated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7267	91051900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7268	91052100	Electrically operated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7269	91052900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7270	91059100	Electrically operated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7271	91059900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7272	91061000	- Time-registers; time-recorders	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7273	91069000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7274	91070000	Time switches with clock or watch movemet or with synchronous motor.	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7275	91081100	With mechanical display only or with a device to which a mechanical display can be incorporated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7276	91081200	With opto-electronic display only	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7277	91081900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7278	91082000	- With automatic winding	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7279	91089000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7280	91091000	- Electrically operated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7281	91099000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7282	91101100	Complete movements, unassembled or partly assembled (movement sets)	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7283	91101200	Incomplete movements, assembled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7284	91101900	Rough movements	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7285	91109000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7286	91111000	- Cases of precious metal or of metal clad with precious metal	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7287	91112000	- Cases of base metal, whether or not gold- or silver-plated	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7288	91118000	- Other cases	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7289	91119000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7290	91122000	- Cases	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7291 7292	91129000	- Parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7292	91131000 91132000	Of precious metal or of metal clad with precious metal Of base metal, whether or not gold- or silver-plated	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7294	91132000	Of artificial plastic materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7295	91139010	Of natural, composition or reconstituted leather	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7296	91139030	Of woven fabrics	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7230	91139040	Consisting of or incorporating pearls, precious or semi-precious	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7297 7298		stones, natural, composition or reconstituted												
7298	91139090	Other	5.0 5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7300	91141000 91143000	- Springs, including hair-springs - Dials	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7301	91143000	- Plates and bridges	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7301	91144000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7303	92011000	- Upright pianos	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7304	92012000	- Grand pianos	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7305	92019000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7306	92021000	- Played with a bow	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7307	92029010	Lutes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7308	92029090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7309	92051000	- Brass-wind instruments	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7310	92059000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7311	92060010	Drums	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7312	92060020	Cymbals	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7313	92060030	Triangles	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7314	92060040	Xylophoes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7315	92060090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7316	92071000	- Keyboard instruments, Other than Accordions	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7317	92079000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7318 7319	92081000	- Musical boxes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	92089010	Fairground organs	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7320 7321	92089020	Musical saws	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1321	92089030	Decoy calls	5.0	А	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7322	92089040	Mouth-blown whistles for command and maneuvers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7323	92089090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7324	92093000	- Musical instrument strings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7325	92099100	Parts and accessories for pianos	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7326	92099200	Parts and accessories for the musical instruments of heading 92.02	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7327	92099400	Parts and accessories for the musical instruments of heading 92.07	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7328	92099900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7329	93011000	- Artillery weapons (for example, guns, howitzers and mortars)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7330	93012000	- Rocket lauchers; flame-thrower; grenade launchers; torpedo tubes and similar projectors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7331	93019000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7332	93020000	Revolvers and pistols, other than those of heading 93.03 or 93.04.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7333	93031000	- Muzzle-loading firearms	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7334	93032000	- Other sporting, hunting or target-shooting shotguns, including combination shotgun-rifles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7335	93033000	- Other sporting, hunting or target-shooting rifles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7336	93039000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7337	93040010	Underwater fishguns	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7338	93040090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7339	93051000	- Of revolvers or pistols	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7340	93052000	- Of shotguns or rifles of heading 93.03	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7341	93059100	Of military weapons of heading 93.01	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7342	93059900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7343	93062110	For hunting or sports shooting	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7344	93062190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7345	93062910	Parts and accessories for hunting or sports shooting cartridges	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7346	93062990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	93063010	Cartridges, parts and accessories thereof, for hunting or sports	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7347		shooting												
7348	93063090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7349	93069000	- Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7350	93070010	For military purposes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7351 7352	93070090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7352	94011000 94012000	- Seats of a kind used for aircraft - Seats of a kind used for motor vehicles	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7354	94012000	- Swivel seats with variable height adjustment	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	94014000	- Seats other than garden seats or camping equipment, convertible into	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7355 7356	94015200	beds Of bamboo	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7357	94015300	Of rattan	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7358	94015900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7359	94016100	Upholstered	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7360	94016900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7361	94017110	Children seats designed to be hung on the back of other seats	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7362	94017120	Baby walkers with small wheels (walking teaching carriages)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7363	94017190	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7364	94017910	Children seats designed to be hung on the back of other seats	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7365	94017920	Baby walkers with small wheels (walking teaching carriages)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7366	94017990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7367	94018011	Childrens seats designed to be hung on the back of other seats	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7368	94018012	Baby walkers with small wheels (walking teaching carriages)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7369	94018019	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7370	94018020	Seats of stones or of mixture of asbestos and ceramic	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7371	94018090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7372	94019000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7373	94021010	Dentists' chairs and parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7374	94021020	Barbers' chairs and parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7375	94021090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7376	94029010	Medical and surgical furniture and parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

\$1,000 \$2,000 \$	9 Year 10
\$400,000 Section of contents for file levering	0.0
94031000 Electrical calebrate for fine-longing	0.0
\$40,000	
\$40,000 \$40,000 \$50,000 \$00,	
9403200	
9403200	
3835 38032000 Cherr	0.0
94932000 Extichen furniture of aluminium	0.0
383 94032000	
1788 49(3)3010	
3930 340333030	
39033090	0.0
3933 34034000	0.0
3933 34034070 Dining sets, Complete 5.0 A 0.0	0.0
94034090	
3983 94035010 Nedroom sets, complete 5.0	
3938 3938500	
3739 94035090	
94036010	
7399 94036020 Flore-mounted fothes stands	
1739 94036020	0.0
1740 94036030	0.0
17401 94036040 Cabinets used as mounts for hand-washing sinks 5.0 A 0.0	
7402 94036090 Other	
Add 94037000 -Furniture of plastics 5.0	
Add 94038200 Of hamboo	
Factor F	
7407 94039000 - Parts	0.0
7408 94041000 - Mattress supports 5.0 A 0.0 0.	0.0
7409 94042110 Mattresses with springs 5.0 A 0.0	0.0
7410 94042190 Other	
7411 94042910 Mattresses with springs 5.0 A 0.0	
7412 94042990 Other 5.0 A 0.0 <	
7413 94043000 - Sleeping bags 5.0 A 0.0	
7414 94049010 Quilets 5.0 A 0.0	
7415 94049020 Pillows 5.0 A 0.0	
7416 94049030 Cushions and pouffes seats 5.0 A 0.0	
94049040 Sets consisting of stuffed quilt, bed sheet and pillow-case, put up in a single packing 7417 Other	
T417 Single packing	
7418 94049090 Other 5.0 A 0.0 <	0.0
those of a kind used for lighting public open spaces or thoroughfares 7419 94052000 - Electric table, desk, bedside or floor-standing lamps 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 7421 94053000 - Lighting sets of a kind used for christmas trees 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 94054010 Lamps for exterior lighting (street lamps, porch and gate lamps, public 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0
7419 7420 94052000 - Electric table, desk, bedside or floor-standing lamps 5.0 A 0.0	
7420 94052000 - Electric table, desk, bedside or floor-standing lamps 5.0 A 0.0	
7421 94053000 - Lighting sets of a kind used for christmas trees 5.0 A 0.0 <t< td=""><td></td></t<>	
94054010 Lamps for exterior lighting (street lamps, porch and gate lamps, public 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	
	0.0
7422 gardens lamps . etc.)	0.0
94054020 Special lamps (lamps for machinery, photographic studios and 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0
7423 showroom windows)	0.0
7425 94055000 - Non-electrical lamps and lighting fittings 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	
7426 94056000 - Illuminated signs, illuminated name-plates and the like 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	
7-427 94059100 Of glass 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	
7428 94059200 Of plastics 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	
7429 94059900 Other 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	
7430 94061010 Greenhouses for cultivation purposes 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	
7431 94061020 Barns and cages for animal production 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0
7432 94061030Warehouses 5.0 A 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7433	94061040	Residential or school buildings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7434	94061090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7435	94069011	Greenhouses for cultivation purposes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7436	94069012	Barns and cages for animal production	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7437	94069013	Warehouses	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7438	94069014	Residential or school buildings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7439	94069019	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7440	94069021	Greenhouses for cultivation purposes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7441	94069022	Barns and cages for animal production	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7442 7443	94069023	Warehouses	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7444	94069024	Residential or school buildings	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7444	94069029 94069031	Other Greenhouses for cultivation purposes	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7445	94069031	Barns and cages for animal production	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7447	94069033	Warehouses	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7448	94069034	Residential or school buildings	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7449	94069039	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7450	94069041	Greenhouses for cultivation purposes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7451	94069042	Barns and cages for animal production	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7452	94069043	Warehouses	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7453	94069044	Residential or school buildings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7454	94069049	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7455	94069090	Of other materials	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7456	95030010	Bicycles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7457	95030020	Dolls	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7458	95030030	Balloons	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7459	95030040	Remote-controlled reduced-size models of aircraft	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7460	95030090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7461	95042010	Billiards of all kinds	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7462	95042090	Accessories	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	95043000	- Other games, operated by coins, banknotes, bank cards, tokens or by	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7463		other means of payment, other than automatic bowling alley equipment												
7464	95044000	- Playing cards	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7404	95045000	-Video game consoles and machines, other than those of subheading	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	33043000	9504.30	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7465		330 1130												
7466	95049000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7467	95051000	- Articles for christmas festivities	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7468	95059000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7469	95061100	skis	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7470	95061200	Ski-fastenings (ski-bindings)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7471	95061900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7472	95062100	Sailboards	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7473	95062900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7474 7475	95063100	Clubs, complete	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	95063200	Balls	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7476 7477	95063900	Other Articles and equipment for table tennic	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7477	95064000	- Articles and equipment for table-tennis	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	
7478	95065100 95065900	Lawn-tennis rackets, whether or not strung Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7480	95066100	Lawn-tennis balls	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7481	95066200	Inflatable	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7482	95066900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	95067000	- Ice skates and roller skates, including skating boots with skates attached	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7483														
	95069100	Articles and equipment for general physical exercise gymnastics or	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7484		athletics												
7485	95069900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7486	95071000	- Fishing rods	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7487	95072000	- Fish-hooks, whether or nut snelled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7488	95073000	- Fishing reels	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7489	95079000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
7490	95081000	- Travelling circuses and travelling menageries	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7491	95089010	Roundabouts, swings	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7492	95089090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7493	96011000	- Worked ivory and articles of ivory	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7494	96019000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7495	96020010	Artificial honeycombs for beehives	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7496	96020020	Wax pearls	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	96020030	Articles made of preparations with a base of wax and unhardened	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		gelatin, used for medical, surgical or pharmaceutical purposes												ĺ
7497														
	96020040	Articles of paraffin such as the containers for hydrofluoric acid	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7498 7499	05000050	Author of stands										0.0		
7500	96020050 96020090	Articles of stearin Other	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7300	96031000	- Brooms and brushes, consisting of twigs or other vegetable materials	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7501	30031000	bound together, with or without handles	5.0	^	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7502	96032100	Tooth brushes, including dental-plate brushes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7503	96032910	Shaving brushes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7504	96032920	Hair brushes	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7505	96032990	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	96033000	- Artists' brushes, writing brushes and similar brushes for the application	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7506		of cosmetics												ĺ
	96034000	- Paint, distemper, varnish or similar brushes (other than brushes of	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7507		subheading 9603.30); paint pads and rollers												
	96035000	- Other brushes constituting parts of machines, appliances or vehicles	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7508														
	96039010	Brushes of rubber or plastics, moulded in one piece, for bathroom	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7509		cleaning, and brushes for domestic use												
7510	96039020	Brushes for cleaning clothes and shoes	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7511	96039030	Sweeping brushes for cleaning the roads, floors	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7512	96039040	Hand brushes of metal wires	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7513	96039090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7514	96040000	Hand sieves and hand riddles.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7515	96050000	Travel sets for personal toilet, sewing or shoe or clothes cleaning.	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7516	96061000	- Press-fasteners, snap-fasteners and press-studs and parts therefor	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7517	96062100	Of plastics, not covered with textile material	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7518	96062200	Of base metal, not covered with textile material	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7519	96062900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7520	96063000	- Button moulds and other parts of buttons; button blanks	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7521	96071100	Fitted with chain scoops of base metal	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7522	96071900	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7523	96072000	- Parts	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7524	96081000	- Ball point pens	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7525	96082000	- Felt tipped and other porous-tipped pens and markers	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7526	96083000	- Fountain pens, stylograph pens and other pens	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7527	96084000	- Propelling or sliding pencils	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7528	96085000	- Sets of articles from two or more of the foregoing subheadings	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	96086000	- Refills for ball point pens, comprising the ball point and inkreservoir	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7529														
7530	96089100	Pen nibs and nib points	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7531	96089900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7532	96091000	- Pencils and crayons, with leads encased in a rigid sheath	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7533	96092000	- Pencil leads, black or coloured	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7534	96099010	Slate pencils	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7535 7536	96099020	Drawing charcoals	5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7536	96099030	Crayons Writing and drawing chalks	5.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7537	96099040 96099050	Tailors chalks	5.0 5.0	A A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7538	96099090	Other	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
1333	96100010	Slates and boards, with writing or drawing surfaces whether or not	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7540	30100010	framed	5.0	A	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7541	96100090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
, , , , ,	20100030	- Circl	3.0		0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

SI. No.	Product	Description	UAE Tariff (%)	Offer	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6	Year 7	Year 8	Year 9	Year 10
	96110000	Date, sealing or numbering stamps, and the like (including devices for	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		printing or embossing labels), designed for operating in the hand; hand-												
		operated composing sticks and hand printing sets incorporating such												
7542		composing sticks.												
7543	96121000	- Ribbons	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7544	96122000	- Ink-pads	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7545	96131000	- Pocket lighters, gas fuelled, non-refillable	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7546	96132000	- Pocket lighters, gas fuelled, refillable	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7547	96138000	- Other lighters	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7548	96139000	- Parts	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7549	96140010	Smoking pipes (including pipe bowls)	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7550	96140020	Water pipes (shisha) and parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7551	96140090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7552	96151100	Of hard rubber or plastics	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7553	96151900	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7554	96159000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7555	96161000	- Scent sprays and similar toilet sprays, and mounts and heads therefor	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7556	96162000	- Powder-puffs and pads for the application of cosmetics or toilet preparations	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7557	96170010	Vacuum flasks for tea or coffee	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7558	96170090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7559	96180000	Tailors' dummies and other lay figures; automata and other animated displays used for shop window dressing.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7560	96190010	Napkins for babies	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7561	96190020	Feminine pads	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7562	96190030	Napkins for patients and crippled	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7563	96190040	Thin pads of paper for absorption of patients' secretions	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	96190050	Delivery set consisting of one or more articles of subheadings 48 18	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7564		40 10 to 48 18 40 90 and heading 48 18 50 00												
7565	96190090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7566	96200010	Tripods	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7567	96200090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7568	97011000	- Paintings, drawings and pastels	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7569	97019000	- Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7570	97020000	Original engravings, prints and lithographs.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7571	97030000	Original sculptures and statuary, in any material.	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	97040000	Postage or revenue stamps, stamp-postmarks, first day covers, postal stationery (stamped paper), and the like, used or unused, other than	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7572		those of heading 49.07.												
7573	97050010	Palaeontological	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7574	97050090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7575	97060010	Antique furniture and parts thereof	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7576	97060020	Articles of antique carpets	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7577	97060030	Articles of antique paintings and calligraphy	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7578	97060090	Other	5.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
	98010000	The personal effects and used household appliances brought into the	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
		country by the nationals residing abroad or the foreigners arriving in the												
7579		country for the first time for residence.												
7580	98020010	For embassies and consulates	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
7581	98020020	For International organizations	0.0	Α	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0

CHAPTER 3 RULES OF ORIGIN

ARTICLE 3.1 Definitions

For the purposes of this Chapter:

"aquaculture" means the farming of aquatic organisms including fish, molluscs, crustaceans, other aquatic invertebrates, and aquatic plants, from seedstock such as eggs, fry, fingerlings and larvae, by intervention in the rearing or growth processes to enhance production, such as, regular stocking, feeding, protection from predators;

"carrier" means any vehicle for air, sea, and land transport. However, the carriage of product can be made through multimodal transport;

"CIF value" means the price actually paid or payable to the exporter for a product when the product is loaded out of the carrier, at the port of importation, including the cost of the product, insurance, and freight necessary to deliver the product to the named port of destination. The valuation shall be made in accordance with Article VII of the GATT 1994, including its notes and supplementary provision thereof; and the Customs Valuation Agreement;

"competent authority" refers to:

- (a) for India, the Department of Commerce or the Central Board of Indirect Taxes and Customs (CBIC) or any other agency notified from time to time; and
- (b) for UAE, to the Ministry of Economy or any other agency notified from time to time;

"Customs Administration" refers to:

- (a) for India, the CBIC; and
- (b) for UAE, the Federal Customs Authority;

"customs value" means the value of a product as determined in accordance with Article VII of the GATT 1994, including its notes and supplementary provisions thereof; and the Customs Valuation Agreement;

"Ex Works price" means the price paid for the product ex-works to the manufacturer in the Party where the last working or processing is carried out, provided the price includes the value of all the materials used;

"Free-On-Board (FOB) value" means the price actually paid or payable to the exporter for a product when loaded onto the carrier at the named port of exportation, including the cost of the product, and all costs necessary to bring the product onto the carrier;

"generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP)" means the recognised consensus or substantial authoritative support in the territory of a Party, with respect to the recording of revenues, expenses, costs, assets, and liabilities, the disclosure of information and the preparation of financial statements. These standards may encompass broad guidelines of general application as well as detailed standards, practices and procedures;

"Harmonised System (HS)" means the Harmonised Commodity Description and Coding System, including its general rules and legal notes, set out in the Annex to the International Convention on the Harmonised Commodity Description and Coding System. However, based on the HS, the Parties could make any amendments which may be adopted and implemented by the Parties in their respective tariff schedules;

"indirect material" means a material used in the production, testing, or inspection of a product, or the operation of equipment associated with the production of a product but not physically incorporated into the product, including:

- (a) fuel and energy;
- (b) tools, dies and moulds;
- (c) spare parts and materials used in maintenance of equipment;
- (d) lubricants, greases, compounding materials used in production or used to operate equipment;
- (e) gloves, glasses, footwear, clothing and safety equipment;
- (f) equipment, devices, supplies used for testing or inspecting of products;
- (g) catalysts and solvents; and
- (h) any other material that is not incorporated into the product but for which the use in the production of the products can be reasonably demonstrated to be a part of that production;

"issuing authority" refers to the authority(ies) designated by each Party for issuance of certificate of origin. The list of issuing authorities for each Party are given in Annex 3C (Issuing Authorities of the Government of India) and Annex 3D (Issuing Authorities of the Government of the UAE);

"manufacture" refers to any kind of working or processing, or specific operations not including simple assembly;

"material" means any ingredient, raw input, component or part that is used in the production of a product and physically incorporated into it;

"non-originating material (NOM)" means any materials whose country of origin is a country other than the Parties (imported non-originating), any materials whose origin cannot be determined (undetermined origin) or a material that does not qualify as originating under this Chapter;

"originating material" means materials that qualify as originating under this Chapter;

"product" means that which is obtained by growing, raising, mining, harvesting, fishing, aquaculture, trapping, hunting, extracting or manufactured, even if it is intended for later use in another manufacturing operation;

"production" refers to growing, raising, mining, harvesting, fishing, aquaculture, trapping, hunting, manufacturing and processing;

"tariff classification" means the classification of a product according to the HS, including its General Interpretative Rules and Explanatory Notes thereof;

"territorial waters" means waters extending up to twelve (12) nautical miles from the baseline in accordance with applicable rules of international law;

"territory" means the territory as defined in Article 1.4 (Geographical Scope); and

"value of non-originating materials" means the customs value at the time of importation of the non-originating materials used, i.e., the CIF value or, if this is not known and cannot be ascertained, the first ascertainable price paid for the materials in the territory of a Party.

ARTICLE 3.2 Origin Criteria

- 1. For the purposes of this Agreement, a product shall be deemed as originating in a Party and shall be eligible for preferential treatment provided it:
 - (a) is wholly obtained or produced in the territory of the Party as per Article3.3 (Wholly Obtained or Produced Product); or
 - (b) has undergone sufficient working or production as per the Product Specific Rules (PSR) in Annex 3B (Product Specific Rules).
- 2. The producer or manufacturer has the option to use either of the following two methods of computing the value addition criteria in the PSR at Annex 3B (Product Specific Rules):

(a)

$\frac{(FOB \ value \ or \ Ex \ Works \ price) - (Value \ of \ NOM)}{FOB \ value \ or \ Ex \ Works \ price}$

The differences in value addition percentages depending on the methodology, i.e., FOB value or Ex Works price, are defined in Annex 3B (Product Specific Rules);

or

(b)

$\frac{\textit{Cost of originating material} + \textit{direct labour cost} + \textit{direct overhead cost}}{\textit{FOB value or Ex Works price}}$

3. Notwithstanding paragraph 1 above, the final manufacture before export must have occurred in the Party of export.

ARTICLE 3.3 Wholly Obtained or Produced Product

For the purposes of this Agreement, the following products shall be considered as being wholly obtained or produced in the territory of a Party:

- (a) plant and plant product grown and harvested there;
- (b) live animals born and raised there;
- (c) products obtained from live animals there;
- (d) mineral product and natural resources extracted or taken from that Party's soil, waters, seabed or beneath the seabed;
- (e) product obtained from hunting, trapping, fishing or aquaculture conducted there;
- (f) product of sea fishing and other marine products taken from outside its territorial waters by a vessel and/or produced by a factory ship registered, recorded or licensed with a Party and flying its flag;
- (g) product, other than products of sea fishing and other marine products, taken or extracted from the seabed or the subsoil of the continental shelf or the exclusive economic zone of any of the Parties;
- (h) waste or scrap resulting from consumption or manufacturing operations conducted in the territory of that Party, fit only for disposal or recovery of raw materials; and
- (i) product produced in the territory of that Party exclusively from product referred to in subparagraphs (a) through (h).

ARTICLE 3.4 De Minimis

- 1. Notwithstanding paragraph 1 of Article 3.2 (Origin Criteria), non-originating materials that do not meet the required change in tariff classification (CTC), if applicable in the product specific rule (PSR), shall be deemed originating if:
 - (a) their total value does not exceed ten percent (10%) of the FOB value or Ex Works price of the exported product; or

- (b) in the case of textiles and clothing under HS chapters 50-63, the weight of the non-originating material is less than seven percent (7%) of the total weight of the materials used in the production of the exported product or ten percent (10%) of the FOB value or Ex Works price.
- 2. In the case of a wholly obtained product, a *de minimis* value not exceeding one percent (1%) of the FOB value or Ex Works price of the exported product is allowed.

ARTICLE 3.5 Minimal or Insufficient Operations and Processes

- 1. Notwithstanding any provisions in this Chapter, a product shall not be considered originating in a Party by merely undergoing any of the following operations in the territory of that Party:
 - operations to ensure the preservation of products in good condition during transport, and storage (such as drying, freezing or thawing, keeping in brine, removal of damaged parts) and other similar operations;
 - (b) changes of packaging and breaking up and assembly of packages;
 - (c) washing, cleaning, removal of dust, oxide, oil, paint or other coverings;
 - (d) for textiles: attaching accessory articles such as straps, bands, beads, cords, rings and eyelets; ironing or pressing of textiles;
 - (e) simple painting and polishing;
 - (f) husking, partial or total bleaching, polishing, and glazing of cereals and rice;
 - (g) operations to colour sugar or form sugar lumps;
 - (h) peeling and removal of stones and shells from fruits, nuts and vegetables;
 - (i) sharpening, simple grinding or simple cutting;
 - (j) simple operations such as removal of dust, sifting, screening, sorting, classifying, grading, matching;
 - (k) simple placing in bottles, cans, flasks, bags, cases, boxes, fixing on cards or boards and all other simple packaging operations;
 - (I) affixing or printing marks, labels, logos and other like distinguishing signs on products or their packaging;
 - (m) simple mixing of products, whether or not of different kinds;

- (n) simple assembly of parts of articles to constitute a complete article or disassembly of products into parts;
- (o) slaughter of animals;
- (p) simple testing, calibration, inspection or certification; or
- (q) any combination of two or more operations in subparagraphs (a) to (p) above.
- 2. For the purposes of paragraph 1 above, "simple" describes an activity which needs neither special skills nor machines, apparatus or equipment especially produced or installed to carry out the activity.

ARTICLE 3.6 Non-Qualifying Operations

Each Party shall provide that a product shall not be considered to be an originating product merely by reason of:

- (a) mere dilution with water or another substance that does not materially alter the characteristics of the product; or
- (b) a production or pricing practice in respect of which it may be demonstrated, on the basis of a preponderance of evidence, that the object was to circumvent the provisions of this Chapter.

ARTICLE 3.7 Bilateral Cumulation

- 1. Originating products from the territory of a Party that are used in the production of a product in the territory of the other Party as materials for finished products shall be considered as materials originating in the territory of the other Party where the manufacture of the finished product has taken place.
- 2. Notwithstanding paragraph 1 above, the last production process should be beyond the minimal or insufficient operations as described in Article 3.5 (Minimal or Insufficient Operations and Processes).

ARTICLE 3.8 Packages, Packing Materials and Containers

- 1. The packages, packing materials and containers for retail sale in which a product is packed for retail sale, when classified together with the product according to Rule 5(b) of the General Rule for the Interpretation of the Harmonised System, shall be disregarded in determining whether all non-originating materials used in the manufacture of a product undergo a CTC applicable to the said product.
- 2. Wherever such a product is subject to value addition, the value of the packages, packing materials and containers for retail sale in which a product is packed for retail sale shall be taken into account as originating or non-originating, as the case may be, in calculating the value addition for the product.

3. The containers and packing materials exclusively used for the transport or shipment of a product shall not be taken into account for determining the origin of the product.

ARTICLE 3.9 Accessories, Spare Parts, Tools

Each Party shall provide that accessories, spare parts, and tools classified and delivered with a product that form part of the products standard accessories, spare parts, or tools as per standard trade practice, shall be considered as originating and part of the product in question. However, this is contingent on:

- (a) the accessories, spare parts, or tools are not invoiced separately from the product;
- (b) the quantities and value of the accessories, spare parts, or tools are customary for the product; and
- (c) the value of the accessories, spare parts, or tools shall be taken into account as originating or non-originating materials, as the case may be, in calculating the value addition of the product as per Article 3.2 (Origin Criteria).

ARTICLE 3.10 Indirect Materials

Indirect materials, shall be considered neither originating nor non-originating when the qualifying value addition is calculated as per paragraph 2 of Article 3.2 (Origin Criteria).

ARTICLE 3.11 Accounting Segregation

- 1. Each Party shall provide that the determination of whether fungible products or materials are originating products shall be made ordinarily by physical segregation of each product or material; or, in case of any difficulty, an inventory management method, such as averaging, last-in, first-out, or first-in, first out, recognised in the GAAP of the Party in which the production is performed, or otherwise accepted by the Party in which the production is performed.
- 2. The accounting method shall continue to be used for those fungible products or materials throughout the fiscal year of the Party and shall be recorded, applied and maintained in accordance with the GAAP applicable in the Party in which the product is manufactured. The method chosen must:
 - (a) permit a clear distinction to be made between originating and nonoriginating materials including materials of undetermined origin acquired and/or kept in stock; and
 - (b) guarantee over the relevant accounting period of twelve (12) months that no more products receive originating status than would be the case if the materials had been physically segregated.

- 3. A producer using an inventory management system shall keep records of the operation of the system that are necessary for the competent authority of the Party concerned to verify compliance with the provisions of this Chapter.
- 4. The competent authority may require from its exporters that the application of the method for managing stocks as provided for in this Article will be subject to prior authorisation.

ARTICLE 3.12 Transport

- 1. Preferential treatment in accordance with this Agreement shall only be granted to originating products that are transported directly between the Parties.
- 2. Notwithstanding paragraph 1 above, each Party shall provide that if an originating product is transported outside the territories of the Parties, the product retains its originating status if the product:
 - (a) remains under customs control in the territory of a non-Party and has not entered the trade or consumption in the non-Party; and
 - (b) does not undergo an operation outside the territories of the Parties other than: unloading; reloading; separation from a bulk shipment; storing; labelling or marking, if required by the importing Party; or any other operation necessary to preserve it in good condition or to transport the product to the territory of the importing Party.
- 3. An importer shall upon request supply appropriate evidence to the customs authorities of the importing Party that the conditions set out in paragraph 2 have been fulfilled.

ARTICLE 3.13 Proof of Origin

- 1. For products originating in a Party and otherwise fulfilling the requirements of this Chapter, the proof of origin of an exported product shall be provided through any of the following means:
 - a paper Certificate of Origin in electronic or hard copy format issued by a competent authority referred to in Article 3.14 (Certificate of Origin and Certification Procedures);
 - (b) a fully digitised Certificate of Origin (E-Certificate) issued by a competent authority and exchanged by a mutually developed electronic system as per Article 3.34 (Exchange of Electronic Data on Origin);
 - (c) an origin declaration made out by an approved exporter referred to in Article 3.35 (Origin Declaration).
- 2. A Certificate of Origin shall be valid for twelve (12) months from the date of issue in the exporting Party.

3. The Certificate of Origin shall be submitted to the Customs Administration of the importing Party in accordance with the procedures applicable in that Party.

ARTICLE 3.14 Certificate of Origin and Certification Procedures

- 1. The Certificate of Origin shall be as per the format in Annex 3E (Format of the Certificate of Origin under the India-UAE Trade Agreement). The format would include the HS Code, description and quantity of the products, name of consignee, name of exporter or producer or manufacturer, country of origin, and origin criteria such as value content or CTC.
- 2. The Certificate of Origin shall be in the English language.
- 3. The Certificate of Origin shall bear a unique, sequential serial number separate for each office of issuance and affixed by the issuing authority in the exporting Party.
- 4. The Certificate of Origin will be issued by the competent authority of each Party. It shall bear the authorised signature and official seal of the competent authority.
- 5. The Certificate of Origin shall be valid for only one import and shall include one or more products.
- 6. The number and date of the commercial invoice or any other relevant documents shall be indicated in the box reserved for this purpose in the Certificate of Origin.
- 7. The Certificate of Origin shall be submitted within its validity period.
- 8. In exceptional circumstances, the Certificate of Origin may be accepted by the Customs Administration in importing Party for the purpose of granting preferential tariff treatment even after the expiry of its validity, provided that the failure to observe the time limit results from force majeure or other valid reasons beyond the control of the exporter and the products have been imported before the expiry of the validity period of the said Certificate of Origin.
- 9. The Certificate of Origin shall be forwarded by the exporter to the importer. The customs authorities may require the original copy.
- 10. Neither erasures nor superimposition shall be allowed on the Certificate of Origin. Any alterations shall be made by striking out the erroneous material and by making any addition required. Such alterations shall be approved by a person authorised to sign the Certificate of Origin and certified by the appropriate competent authority or by issuing a new certificate of origin to replace the erroneous one. Unused spaces shall be crossed out to prevent any subsequent addition.
- 11. The Certificate of Origin shall be issued prior to, at or within five (5) working days of the date of exportation. However, under exceptional cases, where a Certificate of Origin has not been issued at the time of exportation or within five (5) working days from the date of shipment due to involuntary errors or omissions, or

any other valid reasons, the Certificate of Origin may be issued retrospectively, bearing the words "ISSUED RETROSPECTIVELY" in box 8 of the Certificate of Origin, with the issuing authority also recording the reasons in writing on the exceptional circumstances due to which the certificate was issued retrospectively. The Certificate of Origin can be issued retrospectively but no longer than twelve (12) months from the date of shipment.

- 12. In the event of theft, loss or destruction of a Certificate of Origin, the manufacturer, producer, exporter or their authorised representative may apply in writing to the issuing authority for a certified true copy of the original made on the basis of the export documents in their possession bearing the endorsement of the words "CERTIFIED TRUE COPY" (in lieu of the original certificate) and the date of issuance of the original Certificate of Origin. The certified true copy of a Certificate of Origin shall be issued within the validity period of the original Certificate of Origin. The exporter shall immediately notify the loss and undertake not to use the original Certificate of Origin for exports under this Agreement to the competent authority.
- 13. Minor discrepancies between the Certificate of Origin and the documents submitted to the Customs Administration at the port of importation for the purpose of carrying out the formalities for importing the products shall not *ipso facto* invalidate the Certificate of Origin, if such Certificate of Origin corresponds to the products under importation. Minor discrepancies include typing errors or formatting errors, subject to the condition that these minor errors do not affect the authenticity of the Certificate of Origin or the accuracy of the information included in the Certificate of Origin. Discrepancies in the specimen signatures or seals of the issuing authority shall not be regarded as minor discrepancies.

ARTICLE 3.15 Third-Party Invoicing

- 1. An importing Party shall not deny a claim for preferential tariff treatment for the sole reason that an invoice was not issued by the exporter or producer of a product provided that it meets the requirements in this Chapter.
- 2. The exporter of the products shall indicate "third-party invoicing" and such information as name, address, invoice date and number, and the country of the company issuing the invoice shall appear in a separate column in the Certificate of Origin.

ARTICLE 3.16 Authorities

- 1. The Certificate of Origin shall be issued by authorities designated by the Parties (issuing authority).
- 2. Each Party shall inform the competent authorities and the Customs Administration of the other Party of the names and addresses of the officials of the issuing authority designated to issue Certificates of Origin under this Agreement.
- 3. The Parties shall exchange specimen seals and signatures of the authorised signatories issuing the Certificate of Origin.

- 4. Each Party shall intimate the name, designation and contact details (address, phone number, fax number, e-mail) of its authorities:
 - (a) to whom the specimen seals and signatures of the issuing authorities of the other Party should be communicated:
 - (i) India: CBIC, Department of Revenue, Government of India
 - (ii) UAE: Competent authority
 - (b) to whom the references of verification of the Certificate of Origin issued by the Party, should be addressed:
 - (i) India: Department of Commerce, Government of India
 - (ii) UAE: Competent authority
 - (c) from whom the specimen seals and signatures of the Issuing Authorities of the other Party would be received:
 - (i) India: Department of Commerce, Government of India
 - (ii) UAE: Competent authority
 - (d) from whom references would emanate for verification of the Certificate of Origin issued by the other Party:
 - (i) India: CBIC, Department of Revenue, Government of India
 - (ii) UAE: Competent authority
- 5. Any change in names, designations, addresses, specimen signatures or officials' seals shall be promptly informed to the other Party.
- 6. Each Party shall, within thirty (30) days of the date of entry into force of this Agreement for that Party, designate one or more contact points within its competent authority for the implementation of this Chapter and notify the other Party of the contact details of that contact point or those contact points. Each Party shall promptly notify the other Party of any change to those contact details.
- 7. Any changes in authorities or agencies listed under this Chapter and the Annexes attached to this Agreement shall be promptly notified to the other Party.

ARTICLE 3.17 Application for Certificate of Origin

1. For the issue of a Certificate of Origin, the final producer, manufacturer or exporter of the product shall present, or submit electronically through the approved channel, to the issuing authority of the exporting Party:

- (a) an application to the competent authority together with appropriate supporting documents for proving origin;
- (b) set of minimum information requirements referred to in Annex 3A (Minimum Required Information) in whichever form or format as may be required by the competent authority and in consonance with the description in the invoice;
- (c) the corresponding commercial invoice or other documents necessary to establish the origin of the product; and
- (d) the HS code, description, quantity and value of exported product if the same has already not been provided for.
- 2. Multiple items declared on the same Certificate of Origin, shall be allowed, provided that each item must qualify separately in its own right.
- 3. The issuing authority may apply a risk management system in order to selectively conduct pre-export verification of the minimum required information filed by an exporter/producer/manufacturer. The verification may, at the discretion of the issuing authority, include methods such as obtaining detailed cost sheets, and conducting a factory visit.

ARTICLE 3.18 Preservation of Documents

- 1. The issuing authorities shall keep the minimum required information and supporting documents for a period no less than five (5) years, as from the date of issue.
- 2. The importer shall keep records relevant to the importation in accordance with the laws and regulations of the importing Party. The application for Certificates of Origin and all documents related to such application shall be retained by the competent authority for not less than five (5) years from the date of issue.
- 3. The records in paragraphs 1 and 2 may include electronic records and shall be maintained in accordance with the laws and practices of each Party.

ARTICLE 3.19 Obligation of the Exporter/Producer/Manufacturer

- 1. The exporter/producer/manufacturer shall submit the minimum required information, as referred in paragraph 1(b) of Article 3.17 (Application for Certificate of Origin), and supporting documents for the issue of the Certificate of Origin as per the procedures followed by the issuing authority in the exporting Party only in cases where a product conforms to the Rules of Origin provided in this Agreement.
- 2. Any exporter/producer/manufacturer who falsely represents any material information relevant to the determination of origin of a product shall be liable to be penalised under the laws and regulations of the exporting Party.
- 3. The exporter/producer/manufacturer shall keep the minimum required information, as referred in paragraph 1(b) of Article 3.17 (Application for Certificate of

Origin), and supporting documents for a period no less than five (5) years, starting from the end of the year of the date of its issue.

- 4. For the purpose of determination the of oriain. the exporter/producer/manufacturer applying for a Certificate of Origin or Origin Declaration under this agreement shall maintain appropriate commercial accounting records for the production and supply of products (as well as relevant records and documents from the suppliers) qualifying for preferential treatment and keep all commercial and customs documentation relating to the material used in the production of the product, including breakup of costs relating to material, labour. other overheads, and any other relevant elements such as profits and related components for at least five (5) years from the date of issue of the Certificate of Origin. The exporter/producer/manufacturer shall, upon request of the competent authority of the exporting Party where the Certificate of Origin has been issued, make available records for inspection to enable verification of the origin of the product.
- 5. The exporter/producer/manufacturer shall not deny any request for a verification visit, agreed between the competent authority of the exporting Party and the competent authority of the importing Party, under the terms of Article 3.21 (Verification of Certificates of Origin). Any failure to consent to a verification visit shall be grounds for a denial of preferential benefits claimed under this Agreement.
- 6. The exporter/producer/manufacturer shall undertake to notify the issuing authority, customs authorities and the importer of any change that could affect its accuracy or validity.

ARTICLE 3.20 Presentations of the Certificate of Origin

- 1. For the purposes of claiming preferential tariff treatment, the importer or its authorised representative shall submit to the Customs Administration of the importing Party, at the time of filing import declaration, an original copy of the Certificate of Origin including supporting documentation and other documents as required, in accordance with the laws and regulations of the importing Party.
- 2. If a claim for preferential treatment is made without producing the original copy of the Proof of Origin as referred to in Article 3.14 (Certificate of Origin and Certification Procedures), the Customs Administration of the importing Party may deny preferential treatment and request a guarantee in any of its modalities or may take any action necessary in order to preserve fiscal interests, as a pre-condition for the completion of the importation operations subject to and in accordance with the laws and procedures of the importing Party.
- 3. Each Party shall, in accordance with its laws, provide that where a product would have qualified as an originating product when it was imported into the territory of that Party, the importer of the product may, within a period specified by the laws of the importing Party, apply for a refund of any excess duties paid as a result of the product not having been accorded preferential treatment.

ARTICLE 3.21 Verification of Certificates of Origin

- 1. For the purpose of determining the authenticity and the correctness of the information given in the Certificate of Origin, the importing Party may conduct verification by means of:
 - (a) requests for information from the importer;
 - (b) requests for assistance from the competent authority of the exporting Party as provided for in paragraph 2;
 - (c) written questionnaires to an exporter or a producer in the territory of the other Party through the competent authority of the exporting Party;
 - (d) visits to the premises of an exporter or a producer in the territory of the other Party; or
 - (e) such other procedures as the Parties may agree.
- 2. For the purposes of subparagraph 1(b), the competent authority of the importing Party:
 - (a) may request the competent authority of the exporting Party to assist it in verifying:
 - (i) the authenticity of a certificate of origin; and/or
 - (ii) the accuracy of any information contained in the certificate of origin; and/or
 - (iii) the authenticity and accuracy of the information and documents, including breakup of costs relating to material, labour, other overheads and any other relevant elements such as profits and related components which are relevant to the origin determination of the product under Article 3.2 (Origin Criteria);
 - (b) shall provide the competent authority of the other Party with:
 - (i) the reasons why such assistance is sought;
 - (ii) the Certificate of Origin, or a copy thereof; and
 - (iii) any information and documents as may be necessary for the purpose of providing such assistance.
- 3. In so far as possible, the competent authority of the importing Party conducting a verification shall seek necessary information or documents relating to the origin of imported product from the importer, in accordance with its laws and regulations, before making any request to the competent authority of the exporting Party for verification.

- 4. In cases where the competent authority of the importing Party deems it necessary to seek a verification from the competent authority of the exporting Party, it shall specify whether the verification is on a random basis or the veracity of the information is in doubt. In case the determination of origin is in doubt, the competent authority shall provide detailed grounds for the doubt concerning the veracity of the Certificate of Origin.
- 5. The proceedings of verification of origin as provided in this Chapter shall also apply to the products already cleared for home consumption under preferential tariffs according to this Agreement.

ARTICLE 3.22 Procedure for Verification

- 1. Any request made pursuant to Article 3.21 (Verification of Certificates of Origin) shall be in accordance with the procedure set forth in this Article.
- 2. The Customs Administration of the importing Party shall make a request for verification by providing a copy of the Certificate of Origin and any supporting document such as an invoice, packing list, bill of lading or airway bill, etc.
- 3. The Customs Administration of the importing Party shall specify whether it requires a verification of the genuineness of the Certificate of Origin to rule out any forgery, seeks the minimum required information with supporting documents or seeks to verify the determination of origin.
- 4. In cases where the Customs Administration of the importing Party seeks to verify the determination of origin, the competent authority of the importing Party shall send a questionnaire to the competent authorities of the exporting Party, which shall be passed on to the exporter/producer/manufacturer, for such inquiry or documents, as necessary.
- 5. The competent authority of the exporting Party shall provide the information and documentation requested, within:
 - (a) fifteen (15) days of the date of receipt of the request, if the request pertains to the authenticity of issue of the Certificate of Origin, including the seal and signatures of the issuing authority;
 - (b) thirty (30) days of the date of receipt of the request, if the request seeks a copy of the relevant document with the minimum required information; or
 - ninety (90) days from the date of receipt of such request, if the request is on the grounds of suspicion of the accuracy of the determination of origin of the product. Such period can be extended through mutual consultation between the Customs Administration of the importing Party and issuing authority of the exporting Party for a period no more than sixty (60) days.
- 6. If, upon receiving the results of the verification questionnaire pursuant to paragraphs 4 and 5, the competent authority of the importing Party has reasons to

believe and therefore deems it necessary to request further investigative actions or information, the competent authority of the importing Party shall communicate the fact to the competent authority of the exporting Party. The term for the execution of such new actions, or for the presentation of additional information, shall be not more than ninety (90) days from the date of the receipt of the request for the additional information.

- 7. If, upon receiving the results of the verification pursuant to paragraphs 4 and 5, the competent authority of the importing Party deems it necessary, it may deliver a written request to the competent authority of the exporting Party to facilitate a visit to the premises of the exporter/producer/manufacturer, with a view to examining the records, production processes, as well as the equipment and tools utilised in the manufacture of the product under verification.
- 8. The request for a verification visit shall be made no later than thirty (30) days of the receipt of the verification report referred to in paragraphs 4 and 5. The requested Party shall promptly inform the dates of the visit, but no later than forty-five (45) days of the receipt of request and give a notice of at least twenty-one (21) days to the requesting Party and exporter/producer/manufacturer so as to enable arrangements for the visit.
- 9. The competent authorities of the exporting Party shall accompany the authorities of the importing Party in their above-mentioned visit, which may include the participation of specialists who shall act as observers. Each Party can designate specialists, who shall be neutral and have no interest whatsoever in the verification. Each Party may deny the participation of such specialists whenever the latter represent the interests of the companies involved in the verification.
- 10. Once the visit is concluded, the participants shall subscribe to a "Record of Visit". The said record shall contain the following information: date and place of the carrying out of the visit; identification of the Certificate of Origin which led to the verification; identification of the products under verification; identification of the participants, including indications of the organs and institutions to which they belong; and a record of proceedings.

ARTICLE 3.23 Release of Products

Upon reasonable suspicion regarding the origin of the products, the importing Party may request a guarantee in any of its modalities or may take any action necessary in order to preserve fiscal interests as a pre-condition for the completion of the importation operations, subject to and in accordance with its laws and regulations.

ARTICLE 3.24 Confidentiality

1. The information obtained by the competent authority of the importing Party can be utilised for arriving at a decision regarding the determination of origin in respect of the product under verification and can be used in the legal proceedings concerning issues under this Chapter and under its laws and regulations.

2. Both Parties shall protect the information from any unauthorised disclosure in accordance with their respective laws and regulations.

ARTICLE 3.25 Denial of Preferential Treatment

- 1. The Customs Administration of the importing Party may deny the claim for preferential tariff treatment or recover unpaid duties in accordance with its laws and regulations, when:
 - (a) the Customs Administration of the importing Party determines that the product does not meet the requirements of the Rules of Origin under this Agreement;
 - (b) it is established that the exporter/producer/manufacturer of the product is failing to maintain records or documentation necessary for determining the origin of the product or is denying access to the records, documentation or visit for verification;
 - (c) the exporter/producer/manufacturer of the product fails to provide sufficient information and documents, including breakup of costs relating to material, labour, other overheads, and any other relevant elements such as profits and related components that the importing Party requested to determine that the product is an originating product;
 - (d) the exporter/producer/manufacturer denies access to the relevant records or production facilities during a verification visit;
 - (e) the competent authority of the exporting Party fails to provide sufficient information, including breakup of costs relating to material, labour, other overheads and any other relevant elements such as profits and related components in pursuance to a written request for verification or fails or refuses to respond to a request for verification within stipulated time lines stated in Article 3.21 (Verification of Certificates of Origin):
 - (f) the information provided by the competent authority of the exporting Party or exporter/producer/manufacturer is not sufficient to prove that the product qualifies as an originating product as defined under this Agreement.
- 2. In cases where the Certificate of Origin is rejected by the Customs Administration of the importing Party, after following the due process provided under its domestic laws, a copy of the decision, containing the grounds of rejection, shall be provided to the importer and the competent authority of the exporting Party. The Customs Administration of the importing Party shall, along with the communication of the decision, return the original Certificate of Origin to the competent authority of the exporting Party.
- 3. Upon being communicated the grounds for denial of preferential tariff treatment, the exporter/producer/manufacturer in the exporting Party may, within the period provided for in the custom laws of the importing Party, file an appeal against

such decision with the appropriate appellate authority under the customs laws and regulations of the importing Party.

ARTICLE 3.26 Products Complying with Rules of Origin

If a verification conducted under Article 3.21 (Verification of Certificates of Origin), determines that the product complies with the Rules of Origin under this Agreement, the importer shall be promptly refunded the duties paid in excess of the preferential duty or release guarantees obtained in accordance with their laws and regulations.

ARTICLE 3.27 Prospective Restoration of Preferential Benefits

- 1. Where preferential treatment for a product has been denied by the Customs Administration of the importing Party prospectively or retrospectively, the exporter/producer/manufacturer may take recourse to the procedure in paragraph 2 in respect of future exports to the importing Party.
- 2. Such exporter/producer/manufacturer shall clearly demonstrate to the satisfaction of the competent authority of the exporting Party that the manufacturing conditions were modified so as to fulfil the origin requirements of the Rules of Origin under this Agreement.
- 3. The competent authority of the exporting Party shall send the information to the competent authority of the importing Party explaining the changes carried out by exporter/producer/manufacturer in the manufacturing conditions as a consequence of which the products fulfil the origin criterion.
- 4. If deemed necessary, the competent authority of the importing Party, shall within forty-five (45) days from the date of the receipt of the said information, request for a verification visit to the producer's premises, for satisfying itself of the veracity the claims of the exporter/producer/manufacturer referred in paragraph 2.
- 5. The prospective restoration of preferential benefits would be granted by the competent authority of the importing Party, if the veracity of the claims of the exporter/producers/manufacturer are established.
- 6. If the competent authority of the importing and exporting Parties fail to agree on the fulfilment of the Rules of Origin subsequent to the modification of the manufacturing conditions, they may refer the matter to the Subcommittee established under Article 3.31(Cooperation) for a decision

ARTICLE 3.28 Temporary Suspension of Preferential Treatment

1. The importing Party may suspend the tariff preference in respect of a product originating in the exporting Party when the suspension is justified due to persistent failure to comply with the provisions of these rules by an exporter/producer/manufacturer in the exporting Party or a persistent failure on the part of the competent authority to respond to a request for verification.

- 2. The exporting Party shall, within fifteen (15) days of the suspension of preferential tariff benefits for a product, be notified in writing of the reasons for such suspension.
- 3. Upon receipt of the notification of the suspension, the competent authority of exporting Party may request consultations.
- 4. The consultations may occur by means of electronic communications, video conference and/or meetings, or as mutually agreed, and may also involve joint verification.
- 5. Pursuant to the consultations between both Parties, and such measures as the Parties may mutually agree, both Parties shall resolve to:
 - (a) restore preferential benefits to the product with retrospective effect;
 - (b) restore preferential benefits to the product with prospective effect, subject to implementation of any mutually agreed measures by one or both Parties; or
 - (c) continue with the suspension of preferential benefits to the product, subject to remedies available under Article 3.29 (Non-Compliance of Products with the Rules of Origin and Penalties).

ARTICLE 3.29 Non-Compliance of Products with Rules of Origin and Penalties

- 1. If the verification under Article 3.21 (Verification of Certificates of Origin) establishes the non-compliance of products with the Rules of Origin, duties shall be levied in accordance with the laws and regulations of the importing Party.
- 2. Each Party shall also adopt or maintain measures that provide for the imposition of civil, administrative, and, where appropriate, criminal sanctions for violations of its customs laws and regulations, including those governing Rules of Origin and the entitlement to preferential tariff treatment under this Agreement.
- 3. Nothing contained in this Agreement shall preclude the application of the laws and regulations of the Parties relating to breach of customs laws or any other law for the time being in force on the importer or exporter/producer/manufacturer in the territories of both Parties.

ARTICLE 3.30 Relevant Dates

The time periods set out in this Chapter shall be calculated on a consecutive day basis as from the day following the fact or event to which they refer.

ARTICLE 3.31 Cooperation

1. The Parties agree to establish a Subcommittee on Rules of Origin to oversee the implementation of this Chapter, under the CTG.

- 2. The Subcommittee on Rules of Origin shall comprise of officials of the competent authorities, customs administration and issuing authorities.
- 3. The Subcommittee on Rules of Origin shall meet at least once per year for the furtherance of the objectives of this Chapter, including to enhance mutual capacity building for smooth implementation of the procedures envisaged in this Chapter and to explore ways and means for utilising information technology-enabled services for the issue and verification of the Certificate of Origin.
- 4. The Subcommittee on Rules of Origin will also evaluate and decide on whether to continue with the issue of the Certificate of Origin by the competent authority of each Party, or to switch to self-certification procedures. If either Party is not ready to switch to self-certification during the first regular review session, the issue shall be deferred to subsequent reviews until such time where both Parties can agree to adopt the self-certification procedures.
- 5. The Subcommittee on Rules of Origin may refer any matter to the Joint Committee.

ARTICLE 3.32 Consultation and Modifications

The Parties shall consult and cooperate through the Subcommittee on Rules of Origin as appropriate to:

- (a) ensure that this Chapter is applied in an effective and uniform manner; and
- (b) discuss necessary amendments to this Chapter, taking into account developments in technology, production processes, and other related matters.

ARTICLE 3.33 Application and Interpretation

For the purposes of this Chapter:

- (a) the basis for tariff classification is the HS; and
- (b) any cost and value referred to in this Chapter shall be recorded and maintained in accordance with the GAAP applicable in the territory of the Party in which the product is produced.

ARTICLE 3.34 Exchange of Electronic Data on Origin

The Parties shall, within two (2) years of the date of entry into force of this Agreement, develop an electronic system for origin information exchange to ensure the effective and efficient implementation of this Chapter particularly on transmission of electronic Certificate of Origin.

ARTICLE 3.35 Origin Declaration

For the purposes of subparagraph 1(c) of Article 3.13 (Proof of Origin), the Parties endeavour to negotiate, agree on, and implement provisions allowing each competent authority to recognise an origin declaration made by an approved exporter.

ANNEX 3A Minimum Required Information (Referred to in Chapter 3)

- 1. Name and Address of the producer/exporter/manufacturer:
- 2. Registration Number:
- 3. Country of origin:

All cost and price figures are to be shown in U.S. dollars (\$) / national currency of the exporting Party

4. Export Product-wise general information:

S. No.	Description of the good to be exported	Model/Brand	HS code	FOB/Ex Works value (please specify)

5. Good - wise cost breakup information (to be furnished for each good listed in Para 4 above):

А	В	С	D	Е	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L
SI. no. and description of the	Compo	nent/Inpu	t/materia	als/parts	/produc	e-wise bre	eak-up				
exported good	Description of component, materials, inputs, parts or produce	Quantity and Unit	Unit CIF Value	Total CIF Value = (Quanti ty x Unit value)	HS Code (at six- digit level)	Supplier's name and address	Country of Origin of the component, materials, inputs, parts or produce	Total value of non- originati ng Material	Labour	Other overh eads costs	Pr ofi t

In column H, the entry shall be made to indicate the Country of Origin in terms of the Rules of Origin as one of the following:

- (i) India;
- (ii) UAE; or
- (iii) non-originating materials.

- 6. Calculation (Complete one)
 - (i) Value of non-originating materials used in production as a percentage of FOB value or Ex Works price;

or

- (ii) Value of originating materials as a percentage of FOB value / Ex Works price.
- 7. Description of the manufacturing process:

DECLARATION

I declare that the information provided by me as above is true and correct.

I will permit, as and when required, inspection of our factory/product and undertake to maintain up-to-date costing records.

Signature:

Name:

Title/Designation:

FOR OFFICIAL USE

The particulars given above have been checked, verified by the records maintained by the applicant and found to be correct. On the strength of this evidence, the applicant is eligible to claim that the products have originated from as shown in serial number 3 above in terms of the provisions of Rules of Origin of the Agreement.

Place and Date:

Signature and Name of the Competent Authority with Official Seal (can be applied electronically)

ANNEX 3B Product Specific Rules (Referred to in Chapter 3)

Rule 1 Definitions

For the purposes of this Annex:

"WO" means wholly obtained;

"CC" means change to this chapter from any other chapter;

"CTH" means change to this heading from any other heading;

"CTSH" change to this subheading from any other subheading;

"SO" means specific operations;

"VA" means value addition as per paragraph 2 of Article 3.2 (Origin Criteria). The percentages are on an FOB basis. However, in the case that Ex Works price is the basis, the value addition shall be 5 percentage points lower. For example, 40% value addition on the basis of FOB value and 35% value addition on the basis of Ex Works price.

Notwithstanding the above, in the case of products under HS 71, the value addition must be on the basis of FOB value;

"Chapter" means a chapter of the Harmonised System;

"Heading" means the first four digits in the tariff classification number under the HS; and

"Sub heading" means the first six digits in the tariff classification number under the HS.

Rule 2 Review

Both Parties agree to review the PSRs within two (2) years of entry into force of this Agreement.

TABLE 1: PRODUCT-SPECIFIC RULES

HS Code	Description of Product	Product Specific Rule (PSR)
Chapter 1	Live animals.	WO
Chapter 2	Meat and edible meat offal.	WO

HS Code	Description of Product	Product Specific Rule (PSR)
Chapter 3	Fish and crustaceans, molluscs and other aquatic invertebrates.	WO
Chapter 4	Dairy produce; birds' eggs; natural honey; edible products of animal origin, not elsewhere specified or included.	WO
Chapter 5	Products of animal origin, not elsewhere specified or included.	WO
Chapter 6	Live trees and other plants; bulbs, roots and the like; cut flowers and ornamental foliage.	WO
Chapter 7	Edible vegetables and certain roots and tubers.	WO
Ex Chapter 8	Edible fruit and nuts; peel of citrus fruits or melons.	WO
080132	Shelled (Cashew kernel)	CTSH
Chapter 9	Coffee, tea, maté and spices.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 10	Cereals.	WO
Chapter 11	Products of the milling industry; malt; starches; insulin; wheat gluten.	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 12	Oil seeds and oleaginous fruits; miscellaneous grains, seeds and fruit; industrial or medicinal plants; straw and fodder.	WO
Ex Chapter 13	Lac; natural gums, resins, gum-resins and oleoresins (for example, balsams)	WO
1302	Vegetable saps and extracts	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 14	Vegetable plaiting materials; vegetable products not elsewhere specified or included.	WO
Chapter 15	Animal or vegetable fats and oils and their cleavage products; prepared edible fats; animal or vegetable waxes.	CTSH +VA 40%
Chapter 16	Preparations of meat, of fish or of crustaceans, molluscs or other aquatic invertebrates.	CTH+VA 40%
Ex Chapter 17	Sugars and sugar confectionery.	WO

HS Code	Description of Product	Product Specific Rule (PSR)
1701	Cane or beet sugar	CTSH + VA 40%
1702	Other sugars	CTSH + VA 40%
1704	Sugar confectionery	CTH + VA 40%
Ex Chapter 18	Cocoa and cocoa preparations	WO
1803	Cocoa paste, whether or not defatted.	CTH + VA 40 %
1804	Cocoa butter, fat and oil	CTH + VA 40 %
1805	Cocoa powder, not containing added sugar or other sweetening matter.	CTH + VA 40%
1806	Chocolate and other food preparations containing cocoa.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 19	Preparations of cereals, flour, starch or milk; pastrycooks' products.	CTH + VA 40%
Ex Chapter 20	Preparations of vegetables, fruit, nuts or other parts of plants.	CC + VA 40 %
2007-2009	Jams, Fruit Jellies, Marmalades, fruit or nut purees/pastes, other fruit/nut preparations, fruit juices etc	CTH +VA 40%
Chapter 21	Miscellaneous edible preparations.	CTH+ VA 40%
Ex Chapter 22	Beverages, spirits and vinegar	WO
2201, 2202, Ex2206, 2209	Non-alcoholic beverages and vinegar	CTH + VA 40%
Ex 2207, Ex 2208	Undenatured ethyl alcohol for medical use	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 23	Residues and waste from the food industries; prepared animal fodder.	CC + VA 40%
2308,2309	Vegetable materials/ waste used as animal feed, preparations of a kind used in animal feeding	CTH +VA 40%
Chapter 24	Tobacco and manufactured tobacco substitutes.	WO
Chapter 25	Salt; sulphur; earths and stone; plastering materials, lime and cement.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 26	Ores, slag and ash.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 27	Mineral fuels, mineral oils and products	CTSH + VA 40%

HS Code	Description of Product	Product Specific Rule (PSR)
	of their distillation; bituminous substances; mineral waxes.	
Chapter 28	Inorganic chemicals; organic or inorganic compounds of precious metals, of rare-earth metals, of radioactive elements or of isotopes.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 29	Organic chemicals.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 30	Pharmaceutical products.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 31	Fertilisers.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 32	Tanning or dyeing extracts; tannins and their derivatives; dyes, pigments and other colouring matter; paints and varnishes; putty and other mastics; inks.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 33	Essential oils and resinoids; perfumery, cosmetic or toilet preparations.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 34	Soap, organic surface-active agents, washing preparations, lubricating preparations, artificial waxes, prepared waxes, polishing or scouring preparations, candles and similar articles, modelling pastes, "dental waxes" and dental preparations with a basis of plaster.	CTSH + VA 40 %
Chapter 35	Albuminoidal substances; modified starches; glues; enzymes.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 36	Explosives; pyrotechnic products; matches; pyrophoric alloys; certain combustible preparations.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 37	Photographic or cinematographic goods.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 38	Miscellaneous chemical products.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 39	Plastics and articles thereof.	CTSH + VA 40% VA
Ex Chapter 40	Rubber and articles thereof.	CTSH + VA 40%
400110	- Natural rubber latex, whether or not pre-vulcanised	WO
400121	Smoked sheets	WO
400122	Technically specified natural rubber (TSNR)	WO

HS Code	Description of Product	Product Specific Rule (PSR)
400129	Other (Natural rubber, balata, gutta- percha, guayule, chicle and similar natural gums, in primary forms or in plates, sheets or strip, other than smoked sheets and TSNR)	WO
Chapter 41	Raw hides and skins (other than furskins) and leather.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 42	Articles of leather; saddlery and harness; travel goods, handbags and similar containers; articles of animal gut (other than silk worm gut).	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 43	Furskins and artificial fur; manufactures thereof.	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 44	Wood and articles of wood; wood charcoal.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 45	Cork and articles of cork.	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 46	Manufactures of straw, of esparto or of other plaiting materials; basketware and wickerwork.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 47	Pulp of wood or of other fibrous cellulosic material; recovered (waste and scrap) paper or paperboard.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 48	Paper and paperboard; articles of paper pulp, of paper or of paperboard.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 49	Printed books, newspapers, pictures and other products of the printing industry; manuscripts, typescripts and plans.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 50	Silk.	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 51	Wool, fine or coarse animal hair; horsehair yarn and woven fabric	CTSH + VA 40%
Ex Chapter 52	Cotton	CTSH + VA 40%
5201	Cotton, not carded or combed.	WO
5202	Cotton waste (including yarn waste and garnetted stock).	, WO
5203	Cotton, carded or combed.	WO
5204	Cotton sewing thread, whether or not	WO

HS Code	Description of Product	Product Specific Rule (PSR)
	put up for retail sale.	
Chapter 53	Other vegetable textile fibres; paper yarn and woven fabrics of paper yarn	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 54	Man-made filaments	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 55	Man-made staple fibres	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 56	Wadding, felt and non wovens; special yarns; twine; cordage, ropes and cables and articles thereof	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 57	Carpets and other textile floor coverings	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 58	Special woven fabrics; tufted textile fabrics; lace; tapestries; trimmings; embroidery	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 59	Impregnated, coated, covered or laminated textile fabrics; textile articles of a kind suitable for industrial use	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 60	Knitted or crocheted fabrics	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 61	Articles of apparel and clothing accessories, knitted or crocheted	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 62	Articles of apparel and clothing accessories, not knitted or crocheted	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 63	Other made-up textile articles; sets; worn clothing and worn textile articles; rags	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 64	Footwear, gaiters and the like; parts of such articles	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 65	Headgear and parts thereof	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 66	Umbrellas, sun umbrellas, walking- sticks, seat-sticks, whips, riding-crops, and parts thereof	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 67	Prepared feathers and down and articles made of feathers or of down; artificial flowers; articles of human hair	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 68	Articles of stone, plaster, cement, asbestos, mica or similar materials	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 69	Ceramic products	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 70	Glass and glassware	CTSH + VA 40%

HS Code	Description of Product	Product Specific Rule (PSR)
Ex Chapter 71	Natural or cultured pearls, precious or semi-precious stones, precious metals, metals clad with precious metal, and articles thereof; imitation jewellery; coin	CTSH + VA 40%
7102	Diamonds	CTSH + VA 6%
7106	Silver unwrought, semi manufactured, powder	Certified UAE/India good delivery silver bars in different denominations
710691	Unwrought silver	CTSH + 3% VA
710692	Semi manufactured silver	CTSH + 3%VA
710812	Other unwrought forms of gold	Certified UAE/ India good delivery gold bars in different denomination
711011	Unwrought or powder form of platinum	CTSH + 3% VA
711019	Platinum in other forms	CTSH +3%VA
Ex711311	Silver Filigree work (plain)	CTSH + 3.5% VA
Ex711311	Silver Jewellery set with gems (studded)	CTSH + 6%VA
Ex711311	Other articles of silver jewellery (plain)	CTSH +6% VA
Ex711311	Parts of plain silver jewellery	CTSH + 3.5%VA
Ex711319	Jewellery of gold unset	CTSH + 3.5% VA
Ex711319	Jewellery of gold set with pearls	CTSH +6% VA
Ex711319	Jewellery of gold set with diamonds	CTSH +7% VA
Ex711319	Jewellery of gold set with precious and semi- precious stones other than diamonds	CTSH + 6% VA
Ex711319	Jewellery of platinum unset	CTSH + 3.5% VA
Ex711319	Parts of plain gold jewellery	CTSH +3.5%VA
Ex711319	Articles of other precious metal	CTSH + 3.5%VA
Ex Chapter 72	Iron and steel	CTSH + VA 40%
7206-7229	Iron & Steel	Melt and Pour in the Parties
Chapter 73	Articles of iron or steel	CTSH + VA 40%

HS Code	Description of Product	Product Specific Rule (PSR)
Ex Chapter 74	Copper and articles thereof	CTSH + VA 40%
740710	Bars, rods and profiles of refined copper	(Melt, cast and rolled) or (CTSH + VA 40%)
740811, 740819	Wire of refined copper	(Melt, cast and rolled) or (CTSH + VA 40%)
Chapter 75	Nickel and articles thereof	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 76	Aluminium and articles thereof	CTSH + VA 45%
Chapter 78	Lead and articles thereof	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 79	Zinc and articles thereof	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 80	Tin and articles thereof	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 81	Other base metals; cermets; articles thereof	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 82	Tools, implements, cutlery, spoons and forks, of base metal; parts thereof of base metal	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 83	Miscellaneous articles of base metal	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 84	Nuclear reactors, boilers, machinery and mechanical appliances; parts thereof except for	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 85	Electrical machinery and equipment and parts thereof; sound recorders and reproducers, television image and sound recorders and reproducers, and parts and accessories of such articles	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 86	Railway or tramway locomotives, rolling- stock and parts thereof; railway or tramway track fixtures and fittings and parts thereof; mechanical (including electro-mechanical) traffic signalling equipment of all kinds	CTSH + VA 40%
Ex Chapter 87	Vehicles other than railway or tramway rolling-stock, and parts and accessories thereof	CTH + VA 45%
8716	Trailers and Semi-Trailers	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 88	Aircraft, spacecraft, and parts thereof	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 89	Ships, boats and floating structures	CTSH + VA 40%

HS Code	Description of Product	Product Specific Rule (PSR)
Chapter 90	Optical, photographic, cinematographic, measuring, checking, precision, medical or surgical instruments and apparatus; parts and accessories thereof	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 91	Clocks and watches and parts thereof	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 92	Musical instruments; parts and accessories of such articles	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 93	Arms and ammunition; parts and accessories thereof	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 94	Furniture; bedding, mattresses, mattress supports, cushions and similar stuffed furnishings; lamps and lighting fittings, not elsewhere specified or included; illuminated signs, illuminated name-plates and the like; prefabricated buildings	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 95	Toys, games and sports requisites; parts and accessories thereof	CTH + VA 40%
Chapter 96	Miscellaneous manufactured articles	CTSH + VA 40%
Chapter 97	Works of art, collectors' pieces and antiques	CTSH + VA 40%

ANNEX 3C Issuing Authorities of the Government of India (Referred to in Chapter 3)

Agency	Product Category
Export Inspection Council and Export Inspection Agencies	All products
Marine Products Export Development Authority and regional offices	Marine products
Development Commissioner, Handicraft and regional offices	Handicraft
Spices Board	Spices and Cashewnuts
Coir Board	Coir and Coir products
Textile Committee and regional offices	Textiles and Clothing
Central Silk Board and regional offices	Silk products
MEPZ special Economic Zone	All products by Units in Madras SEZ and EOUs located within the jurisdiction.
Kandla Special Economic zone	All products manufactured by Units in Kandla and Surat SEZs and EOUs located within the respective jurisdiction
SEEPZ Special Economic Zone	All products manufactured by Units in SEEPZ SEZ and EOUs located within the respective jurisdiction.
Cochin Special Economic Zone	All products manufactured by Units in Cochin SEZ and EOUs located within the respective jurisdiction
NOIDA Special Economic Zone	All products manufactured by Units in Noida SEZ and EOUs located within the respective jurisdiction
Vishakhapatnam Special Economic Zone	All products manufactured by Units in Vishakhapatnam SEZ and EOUs located within the respective jurisdiction
Falta Special Economic Zone	All products manufactured by Units in Falta SEZ and EOUs located within the respective jurisdiction
Directorate General of Foreign Trade and regional offices	All products
Tobacco Board	Tobacco and tobacco products
Agricultural and Processed Food Products Export Development Authority (APEDA)	Agricultural Products

ANNEX 3D Issuing Authorities of the Government of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 3)

Ministry of Economy

ANNEX 3E Format of the Certificate of Origin under the India-UAE Trade Agreement (Referred to in Chapter 3)

1.	Exporter's Name, Address, and Country:	Certification No.		Number of pa	age
		8			
2.	Manufacturer's Name, Address, and Country:				
		AGREEMENT BETWEEN INDIA AND UAE			
		OPPORTED A TE OF OPPORT			
		CERTIFICATE OF ORIGIN			
3.	Importer's or Consignee's Name, Address,				
	and Country:				
4.	Transport details				
5.	Item number (as necessary); Marks and	6. ORIGIN criterion	7. Gross V	Veight or	8. Invoice number(s)
0.	numbers; Number and kind of packages;	(see overleaf note)	other Q		and date(s)
	Description of good(s); HS tariff classification				
	number				
		Cumulation			
		Cumulation			
		*			
9.	Remarks:	10. Third-Party Invoicing Name, Address, and Country			
ISSUED RETROSPECTIVELY					
122	UED RETROSPECTIVELY				
11.	Declaration by the exporter:	12. Certification			
	e undersigned, declare that: e above details and statement are true and	It is hereby certified, on the basis of control carried out, that the declaration by the			
	rate;	exporter is correct.			
- the good(s) described above meet the condition(s)					
requ	aired for the issuance of this certificate; and e country of origin of the good(s) described				
	ve is:	Issuing Authority:			
		rg, 3			
Plac	Place and Date: [Stamp]				
Sion	nature:	Place and Date:			
Name (printed):		Signature:			
Con	npany:	*			
541					
					4

Overleaf Notes:

The following origin criteria code should be inserted in Box 5: (i) WO for Wholly Obtained; or (ii) PSR for Product Specific Rules.

CHAPTER 4 SANITARY AND PHYTOSANITARY MEASURES

ARTICLE 4.1 Definitions

For the purposes of this Chapter:

- 1. "SPS Agreement" means the Agreement on the Application of Sanitary and Phytosanitary Measures, set out in Annex 1A of the GATT 1994.
- 2. The definitions under Annex A of the SPS Agreement shall apply.
- 3. Relevant definitions developed by Codex Alimentarius Commission (Codex), the World Organisation for Animal Health (OIE), and the International Plant Protection Convention (IPPC) shall apply.
- 4. In the event of any conflict between the definitions under the SPS Agreement and any of the other sources specified in paragraph 3, the definitions under the SPS Agreement shall prevail.
- 5. "Competent authorities" mean those authorities within each Party recognised by the national government as responsible for developing and administering the SPS measures within that Party.
- 6. An "emergency measure" means a sanitary or phytosanitary measure that is applied by a Party to products of the other Party to address an urgent problem of human, animal or plant life or health protection that arises or threatens to arise in the Party applying the measure.

ARTICLE 4.2 Objectives

- 1. The objectives of this Chapter are to:
 - (a) protect human, animal, or plant life or health in the territories of the Parties while facilitating trade between them;
 - (b) reinforce the SPS Agreement;
 - (c) strengthen communication, consultation, and cooperation between the Parties, and particularly between the Parties' competent authorities;
 - (d) ensure that sanitary or phytosanitary measures implemented by a Party do not create unjustified barriers to trade;
 - (e) enhance transparency in and understanding of the application of each Party's sanitary and phytosanitary measures; and

(f) encourage the development and adoption of science-based international standards, guidelines, and recommendations, and promote their implementation by the Parties.

ARTICLE 4.3 Scope

This Chapter shall apply to all sanitary and phytosanitary measures of a Party that may, directly or indirectly, affect trade between the Parties.

ARTICLE 4.4 General Provision

- 1. The Parties affirm their rights and obligations with respect to each other under the SPS Agreement.
- 2. This Chapter is subject to Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement) at the time of entry into force.

ARTICLE 4.5 Equivalence

- 1. Both Parties shall strengthen cooperation on equivalence in accordance with Article 4 of the SPS Agreement while taking into account relevant decisions of the WTO SPS Committee and international standards, guidelines and recommendations, in accordance with Annex A of the SPS Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*.
- 2. The importing Party shall recognise the equivalence of a sanitary and phytosanitary measure if the exporting Party objectively demonstrates to the importing Party that its measure achieves the same level of protection as the importing Party's measure or that its measure has the same effect in achieving the objective as the importing Party's measure.
- 3. In determining equivalence, the importing Party shall take into account existing knowledge, information and experience as well as the regulatory competence of the exporting Party.
- 4. A Party shall, upon request, enter into consultation with the aim of achieving bilateral recognition arrangements of equivalence of specified sanitary and phytosanitary measures. The recognition of equivalence may be with respect to a single measure, group of measures or on a systems-wide basis. For this purpose, reasonable access shall be given, upon request, to the importing Party for inspection, testing and other relevant procedures.
- 5. As part of the consultation for equivalence recognition, on request by the exporting Party, the importing Party shall explain and provide:
 - (a) the rationale and objective of its measures; and
 - (b) the specific risks its measures are intended to address.

- 6. The exporting Party shall provide necessary information for the importing Party to commence an equivalence assessment. Once the assessment commences, the importing Party shall without undue delay, upon request, explain the process and plan for making an equivalence determination.
- 7. The consideration by a Party of a request from the other Party for recognition of equivalence of its measures with regard to a specific product, or group of products, shall not be in itself a reason to disrupt or suspend ongoing imports from the Party of the product(s) in question.
- 8. When the importing Party recognises the equivalence of the exporting Party's specific sanitary and phytosanitary measure, group of measures or measures on a systems-wide basis, the importing Party shall communicate the decision in writing to the exporting Party and implement the measure within a reasonable period of time. The rationale shall be provided in writing by the importing Party in the event that the decision is negative.
- 9. The importing Party may withdraw or suspend equivalence on the basis of any amendment by one of the Parties of measures affecting equivalence, in accordance with the following provisions:
 - (a) the exporting Party shall inform the importing Party of any proposal for amendment of its measures for which equivalence of measures is recognised and the likely effect of the proposed measures on the equivalence which has been recognised;
 - (b) within sixty (60) working days or as mutually agreed by both Parties on receipt of this information, the importing Party shall inform the exporting Party whether or not equivalence would continue to be recognised on basis of the proposed measures;
 - (c) the importing Party shall inform the exporting Party of any proposal for amendment of its measures on which recognition of equivalence has been based and the likely effect of the proposed measures on the equivalence which has been recognised; and
 - (d) in case of non-recognition or withdrawal or suspension of equivalence, the importing Party shall indicate to the exporting Party the required conditions on which the process referred to in paragraphs 4 and 5 may be reinitiated, provided that the timelines of paragraph 6 shall be adhered to in any process for re-assessment of equivalence.
- 10. The withdrawal or suspension of equivalence rests solely with the importing Party acting in accordance with its administrative and legislative framework, which shall adhere to the international guidelines, standards and recommendations. The importing Party shall provide to the exporting Party, upon request, an explanation except confidential data for its determinations and decisions.
- 11. Compliance by an exported product that has been accepted as equivalent to sanitary and phytosanitary measures and standards of the importing Party shall not

remove the need for that product to comply with any other relevant mandatory requirements of the importing Party.

ARTICLE 4.6

Adaptation to Regional Conditions, Including Pest or Disease-Free Areas and Areas of Low Pest or Disease Prevalence

- 1. Both Parties recognise the concepts of regional conditions, including pest-or disease-free areas and areas of low pest or disease prevalence. Parties shall take into account the relevant decisions of the WTO SPS Committee and international standards, guidelines, and recommendations.
- 2. Both Parties may cooperate on the recognition of regional conditions with the objective of acquiring confidence in the procedures followed by each other for such recognition.
- 3. At the request of the exporting Party, the importing Party shall, without undue delay, explain its process and plan for making the determination of regional conditions.
- 4. When the importing Party has received a request for a determination of regional conditions from the exporting Party, and has determined that the information provided by the exporting Party is sufficient, it shall initiate the assessment within a reasonable period of time.
- 5. For this assessment, reasonable access shall be given, upon request, to the importing Party for inspection, testing and other relevant procedures.
- 6. On request of the exporting Party, the importing Party shall inform the exporting Party of the status of the assessment.
- 7. When the importing Party recognises specific regional conditions of an exporting Party, the importing Party shall communicate that decision to the exporting Party in writing and implement the measures within a reasonable period of time.
- 8. If the evaluation of the evidence provided by the exporting Party does not result in a decision by the importing Party to recognise the regional conditions, the importing Party shall provide the exporting Party the rationale for its decision in writing within a reasonable period of time.
- 9. Where a determination recognising regional conditions is made, the Parties are encouraged, where mutually agreed, to report the outcome to the WTO SPS Committee.

ARTICLE 4.7 Risk Analysis

- 1. The Parties shall strengthen their cooperation on risk analysis in accordance with the SPS Agreement while taking into account the relevant decisions of the WTO SPS Committee and international standards, guidelines, and recommendations.
- 2. When conducting a risk analysis, an importing Party shall:

- ensure that the risk analysis is documented and that it provides the relevant exporting Party with an opportunity to comment, in a manner to be determined by the importing Party;
- (b) consider risk management options that are not more trade restrictive than required¹ to achieve its appropriate level of sanitary or phytosanitary protection; and
- (c) select a risk management option that is not more trade restrictive than required to achieve its appropriate level of sanitary or phytosanitary protection, taking into account technical and economic feasibility.
- 3. On request of an exporting Party, an importing Party shall inform the exporting Party of the progress of a specific risk analysis request, and of any delay that may occur during the process.
- 4. Without prejudice to the Parties' right to take emergency measures consistent with Article 4.9 (Emergency Measures), no Party shall stop the importation of a good of the other Party solely for the reason that the importing Party is undertaking a review of a sanitary or phytosanitary measure, if the importing Party permitted importation of the good of the other Party at the time of the initiation of the review.

ARTICLE 4.8 Audit, Certification and Import Checks

- 1. The Parties shall ensure that their import procedures comply with Annex C of the SPS Agreement including audit, certification, and import checks.
- 2. When conducting an audit,² the Parties agree that:
 - (a) audits shall be systems based and designed to check the effectiveness of the regulatory controls of the competent authorities of the exporting Party. Audits may include an assessment of the competent authorities' control programme, including, where appropriate, reviews of the inspection and audit programmes, and on-site inspections of facilities, without prejudice to the rights of a Party to seek market access on the basis of individual inspection and audits;
 - (b) prior to commencement of an audit, both Parties shall discuss and agree, *inter alia*:
 - (i) the rationale for and the objectives and scope of the audit;

¹ For the purposes of subparagraphs (b) and (c), a risk management option is not more trade restrictive than required unless there is another option reasonably available, taking into account technical and economic feasibility, that achieves the appropriate level of sanitary or phytosanitary protection and is significantly less restrictive to trade.

² For greater certainty, without affecting the implementation of this Article, nothing in this Article prevents a Party from adopting or maintaining halal requirements for food and food products in accordance with Islamic law.

- (ii) the criteria or requirements against which the exporting Party will be assessed; and
- (iii) the itinerary and procedures for conducting the audit;
- (c) the auditing Party shall provide the audited Party the opportunity to comment on the finding of an audit and take any such comments into account before making its conclusions and taking any action;
- (d) any decisions or actions taken by the auditing Party as a result of the audit shall be supported by objective evidence and data which can be verified, taking into account the knowledge, relevant experience, and confidence that the auditing Party has with the audited Party. Any such objective evidence and data shall be provided to the audited Party on request;
- (e) any costs incurred by the auditing Party shall be borne by the auditing Party, unless the Parties agree otherwise; and
- (f) the auditing Party and the audited Party shall each ensure that procedures are in place to prevent the disclosure of confidential information acquired during the auditing process.
- 3. When conducting certification, the Parties agree that:
 - (a) where certification is required for trade in a product, the importing Party shall ensure such certification is applied, in meeting its sanitary or phytosanitary objectives, only to the extent necessary to protect human, animal and plant life or health;
 - (b) in applying certification requirements, each Party shall take into account relevant decisions from the WTO SPS Committee and international standards, guidelines, and recommendations;
 - (c) the Parties shall promote the implementation of electronic certification and other technologies to facilitate trade; and
 - (d) without prejudice to each Party's right to import controls, the importing Party shall accept certificates issued by the competent authorities in compliance with the regulatory requirements of the importing Party.
- 4. When conducting import checks, the Parties agree that:
 - (a) both Parties shall ensure that their control, inspection and approval procedures are in accordance with Annex C of the SPS Agreement;
 - (b) the import checks applied to imported animals, animal products, plants and plant products traded between the Parties shall be based on the risk associated with such importations. The import checks shall be carried out in a manner that is appropriate to the risk involved, least trade-restrictive and without undue delay; and

(c) the Parties reaffirm Article V of the GATT 1994 and agree that there shall be freedom of transit for goods in transit. The inspection of goods may be carried out in the event of identifiable sanitary or phytosanitary risks.

ARTICLE 4.9 Emergency Measures

- 1. If a Party adopts an emergency measure that is necessary for the protection of human, animal or plant life or health and that may have an effect on trade, the Party shall promptly notify, in writing in the English language, the other Party of that measure through the relevant contact point referred to in Article 4.13 (Contact Points and Competent Authorities). The importing Party shall take into consideration any information provided by the other Party in response to the notification.
- 2. If a Party adopts an emergency measure, it shall review measure within six (6) months or any other such time as agreed by the Parties and make available the results of the review to the other Party on request. If the emergency measure is maintained after the review, because the reason for its adoption remains, the Party should review the measure periodically.

ARTICLE 4.10 Transparency

- 1. The Parties recognise the value of transparency in the adoption and application of sanitary and phytosanitary measures and the importance of sharing information about such measures on an ongoing basis.
- 2. Each Party shall notify proposed measures or changes to sanitary or phytosanitary measures that may have a significant effect on the trade of other Parties through the online WTO Sanitary and Phytosanitary Measures Notification Submission System, the contact points designated under Article 4.13 (Contact Points and Competent Authorities), or through already established communication channels of the Parties.
- 3. In implementing this Article, both Parties shall take into account relevant decisions of the WTO SPS Committee and international standards, guidelines, and recommendations.
- 4. A Party, upon request from the other Party, shall provide relevant information and clarification regarding any sanitary or phytosanitary measure to the requesting Party, within a reasonable period of time, including:
 - (a) the sanitary and phytosanitary requirements that apply for the import of specific products;
 - (b) the status of the Party's application; and
 - (c) the procedures for the authorisation of specific products.
- 5. Unless urgent problems of human, animal or plant life or health protection arise or threaten to arise, or the measure is of a trade-facilitating nature, the Party

proposing a sanitary or phytosanitary measure shall normally allow at least sixty (60) days for the other Party to provide written comments on the proposed measure, after it makes a notification under paragraph 3. If feasible and appropriate, the Party proposing the measure should allow more than sixty (60) days. The Party shall consider any reasonable request from the other Party to extend the comment period. On request of the other Party, the Party proposing the measure shall respond to the written comments of the other Party in an appropriate manner.

- 6. A Party that proposes to adopt a sanitary or phytosanitary measure shall discuss with the other Party, on request, and if appropriate and feasible, any scientific or trade concerns that the other Party may raise regarding the proposed measure and the availability of alternative, less trade-restrictive approaches for achieving the objective of the measure.
- 7. The Parties encourage the publication, by electronic means in an official journal or on a website, the proposed sanitary or phytosanitary measure notified under paragraph 3, and the legal basis for the measure.
- 8. Each Party shall notify the other Party of final sanitary or phytosanitary measures through the WTO SPS notification submission system. Each Party shall ensure that the text or the notice of a final sanitary or phytosanitary measure specifies the date on which the measure takes effect and the legal basis for the measure. Each Party shall publish, preferably by electronic means, notices of final sanitary or phytosanitary measures in an official journal or website.
- 9. An exporting Party shall notify the importing Party through the contact points referred to in Article 4.13 (Contact Points and Competent Authorities) in a timely and appropriate manner:
 - (a) if it has identified significant sanitary or phytosanitary risk related to the export of a good from its territory going to the importing Party;
 - (b) of urgent situations where a change in animal or plant health status in the territory of the exporting Party may affect current trade;
 - (c) of significant changes in the status of a regionalised pest or disease;
 - (d) of new scientific findings of importance which affect the regulatory response with respect to food safety, pests or diseases; and
 - (e) of significant changes in food safety, pest or disease management, control or eradication policies or practices that may affect current trade.
- 10. Each Party shall provide within a reasonable period of time, appropriate information to the other Party through the contact points established under Article 4.13 (Contact Points and Competent Authorities) or already established communication channels of the Parties, when:
 - (a) there is significant or recurring sanitary or phytosanitary noncompliance associated with an exported consignment identified by the importing Party; and

- (b) a sanitary or phytosanitary measure adopted provisionally against or affecting the export of another Party is considered necessary to protect human, animal or plant life or health within the importing Party.
- 11. A Party shall provide to the other Party, on request, all sanitary or phytosanitary measures related to the importation of a good into that Party's territory in the English language.

ARTICLE 4.11 Cooperation and Capacity Building

- 1. Both Parties shall explore opportunities for further cooperation between them, including capacity building, technical assistance, collaboration, and information exchange on sanitary and phytosanitary matters of mutual interest, consistent with the provisions of this Chapter.
- 2. In undertaking cooperative activities, both Parties shall endeavour to coordinate with bilateral, regional or multilateral work programmes with the objective of avoiding unnecessary duplications and eliminating unnecessary obstacles to trade between the Parties and maximising the use of resources.
- 3. If there is mutual interest and with the objective of establishing a common scientific foundation for each Party's regulatory approach, the competent authorities of the Parties are encouraged to:
 - (a) share best practices; and
 - (b) cooperate on joint scientific data collection.

ARTICLE 4.12 Technical Discussions

- 1. Where a Party considers that a sanitary or phytosanitary measure is affecting their trade with the other Party, it may, through the contact points or through other established communication channels, request a detailed explanation of the sanitary or phytosanitary measures including the scientific basis of the measure. The other Party shall respond promptly to any request for such explanation.
- 2. A Party shall notify the other Party of an emergency measure under this Chapter immediately after adopting its decision to implement the measure. If a Party requests technical consultation to address the emergency SPS measure, the technical consultations must be held within ten (10) days of the notification of the emergency SPS measure. The Parties shall consider any information provided through the technical consultations.
- 3. A Party may request to hold technical discussions with the other Party in an attempt to resolve any concerns on specific issues arising from the application of the sanitary and phytosanitary measure. The requested Party shall respond promptly to any reasonable request for such consultation.
- 4. Where a Party requests technical discussion, these shall take place as soon as practicable, unless the Parties agree otherwise.

- 5. The technical discussions may be conducted via teleconference, videoconference, or through any other means as the Parties mutually agree.
- 6. Such technical discussions are without prejudice to the rights and obligations of the Parties under Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement).

ARTICLE 4.13 Contact Points and Competent Authorities

- 1. Upon entry into force of this Agreement, each Party shall:
 - (a) designate a contact point or contact points to facilitate communication on matters covered under this Chapter;
 - (b) inform the other Party of a contact point or contact points; and
 - (c) when more than one contact point is designated, specify a contact point that serves as the focal point to respond to enquiries by other Parties about the appropriate contact point with which to communicate.
- 2. A Party shall provide the other Party, through the contact point or contact points, a description of its competent authorities and their division of functions and responsibilities.
- 3. Both Parties shall notify each other of any changes to the contact points and significant changes in the structure, organisation and division of responsibility within its competent authorities.
- 4. Both Parties recognise the importance of the competent authorities in the implementation of this Chapter. Accordingly, the competent authorities of Parties may cooperate with each other on matters covered by this Chapter in a manner the Parties mutually agree.

ARTICLE 4.14 Subcommittee on SPS

- 1. The Parties hereby establish a Subcommittee on Sanitary and Phytosanitary Measures (SPS Subcommittee) under the CTG, consisting of government representatives of each Party's competent authorities.
- 2. The SPS Subcommittee shall meet within one (1) year from the date of entry into force of this Agreement, and thereafter at such venues and time-period as the Parties mutually determine.
- 3. The functions of the SPS Subcommittee shall be to:
 - (a) consider any sanitary and phytosanitary matters of mutual interest;
 - (b) coordinate cooperation pursuant to Article 4.11 (Cooperation and Capacity Building) and identify mutually agreed priority sectors for enhanced cooperation;

- (c) monitor the implementation and operation of this Chapter;
- (d) encourage the Parties to share experience regarding implementation of this Chapter; and
- (e) facilitate technical discussions.
- 4. Meetings may occur in person, by teleconference, by video conference, or through any other means as determined by the Parties.

CHAPTER 5 TECHNICAL BARRIERS TO TRADE

ARTICLE 5.1 Definitions

- 1. For the purposes of this Chapter, the terms and their definitions set out in Annex 1 of the TBT Agreement shall apply.
- 2. "TBT Agreement" means Agreement on Technical Barriers to Trade, set out in Annex 1A of the GATT 1994.

ARTICLE 5.2 Objectives

The objectives of this Chapter are to facilitate trade in goods among the Parties by:

- (a) ensuring that standards, technical regulations, and conformity assessment procedures do not create unnecessary obstacles to trade;
- (b) furthering cooperation pursuant to the TBT Agreement
- (c) promoting mutual understanding of each Party's standards, technical regulations, and conformity assessment procedures and enhancing transparency;
- (d) facilitating information exchange and cooperation among the Parties in the field of standards, technical regulations and conformity assessment procedures, including in the work of relevant international bodies; and
- (e) addressing the issues that may arise under this Chapter.

ARTICLE 5.3 Scope

- 1. This Chapter shall apply to the standards, technical regulations and conformity assessment procedures that may affect trade in goods between the Parties. The Chapter shall not apply to:
 - (a) sanitary and phytosanitary measures which are covered in Chapter 4 (Sanitary and Phytosanitary Measures) of this Agreement; and
 - (b) purchasing specifications prepared by governmental bodies for production or consumption requirements of governmental bodies.
- 2. Without prejudice to paragraph 1, this Chapter shall apply to the preparation, adoption, and application of all technical regulations, standards, and conformity assessment procedures by: central government bodies; and, where explicitly provided for in this Agreement, government bodies at the level directly below that of the central level of government that may affect trade in goods between the Parties.

- 3. All references in this Chapter to technical regulations, standards, and conformity assessment procedures shall be construed to include any amendments¹ to them and any addition to the rules or the product coverage of those technical regulations, standards, and procedures, except amendments and additions of an insignificant nature.
- 4. Each Party shall take such reasonable measures that are within its authority to encourage observance by local government bodies, as the case may be, on the level directly below that of the central level of government within its territory which are responsible for the preparation, adoption and application of technical regulations, standards and conformity assessment procedures, of Articles 5.5 (Standards) and 5.7 (Conformity Assessment Procedures).
- 5. For greater certainty, nothing in this Chapter shall prevent a Party from preparing, adopting, applying, or maintaining technical regulations, standards, or conformity assessment procedures in accordance with its rights and obligations under this Agreement, the TBT Agreement, and any other relevant international agreement.

ARTICLE 5.4 Incorporation of the TBT Agreement

- 1. The Parties affirm their rights and obligations under the TBT Agreement, and the following provisions of the TBT Agreement are incorporated into and form part of this Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*:
 - (a) Article 2;
 - (b) Article 3;
 - (c) Article 4.1;
 - (d) Article 5;
 - (e) Article 6.1, 6.3; and
 - (f) Annex 3, except paragraph A.
- 2. In the event of any inconsistency between the provisions of the TBT Agreement incorporated under this Article and other provisions of this Chapter, the latter shall prevail.
- 3. This Chapter is subject to Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement) at the entry into force of this Agreement.
- 4. No Party shall have recourse to dispute settlement under Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement) for a dispute that exclusively alleges a violation of the provisions of the TBT Agreement incorporated under this paragraph.

¹ "Any amendment" includes the elimination of a technical regulation.

ARTICLE 5.5 Standards

- 1. The Parties recognise the important role that international standards, guides, and recommendations can play in harmonising technical regulations, conformity assessment procedures, and national standards, and in reducing unnecessary barriers to trade.
- 2. To determine whether there is an international standard, guide, or recommendation within the meaning of Articles 2 and 5 and Annex 3 of the TBT Agreement, each Party shall apply the Decision of the Committee on Principles for the Development of International Standards, Guides and Recommendations with relation to Articles 2, 5 and Annex 3 of the Agreement (G/TBT/9, 13 November 2000, Annex 4), and subsequent relevant decisions and recommendations in this regard, adopted by the WTO Committee on Technical Barriers to Trade (WTO TBT Committee) in order to recognise a standard as an international standard.
- 3. Each Party shall ensure that its standardising body or bodies, while formulating national standards, shall ensure that such standards are not prepared, adopted or applied with a view to, or with the effect of, creating unnecessary obstacles to international trade.
- 4. Where modifications to the contents or structure of the relevant international standards were necessary in developing a Party's national standards, that Party shall, on request of the other Party, encourage its standardising body or bodies to provide information about the differences in the contents and structure, and the reason for those differences. Any fees charged for this service shall, apart from the real cost of delivery, be the same for foreign and domestic persons.
- 5. The Parties shall cooperate with each other to ensure that international standards, guides, and recommendations that are likely to become a basis for technical regulations and conformity assessment procedures do not create unnecessary obstacles to international trade.
- 6. Each Party shall encourage the standardising body or bodies in its territory to cooperate with the standardising body or bodies of the other Party including:
 - (a) exchange of information on standards;
 - (b) exchange of information relating to standard setting procedures; and
 - (c) cooperation in the work of international standardising bodies in areas of mutual interest.
- 7. The Parties shall, where appropriate, strengthen coordination and communication with each other in the context of discussion on international standards and related issues in other international fora, such as the WTO TBT Committee.

ARTICLE 5.6 Technical Regulations

- 1. Each Party shall prepare, adopt and apply its technical regulations in accordance with Article 2 of the TBT Agreement and ensure adherence to Article 3 of the TBT Agreement.
- 2. Each Party shall use relevant international standards to the extent provided in paragraph 4 of Article 2 of the TBT Agreement, as a basis for its technical regulations. Where a Party does not use such international standards, or their relevant parts, as a basis for its technical regulations and these may have an effect on trade of the other Party, it shall, upon request of the other Party, explain the reasons therefor. The explanation shall make every effort to address why the standard has been judged inappropriate or ineffective for the objective pursued. Where the Party considers that the technical explanation provided is not satisfactory, both Parties shall enter into technical discussions that will take place as expeditiously as possible to arrive at a mutually satisfactory understanding.
- 3. In implementing Article 2.2 of the TBT Agreement, each Party shall consider available alternatives in order to ensure that any proposed technical regulations to be adopted are not more trade-restrictive than necessary to fulfil a legitimate objective, taking account of the risk non-fulfilment would create.
- 4. Each Party shall give positive consideration to accepting as equivalent, technical regulations of the other Party, even if these regulations differ from its own, provided it is satisfied that these regulations adequately fulfil the objectives of its own regulations.
- 5. In addition to Article 2.7 of the TBT Agreement, a Party shall, on request of the other Party,² provide the reasons why it has not accepted, or cannot accept, a technical regulation of that Party as equivalent to its own. The Party to which the request is made should provide its response within a reasonable period of time.
- 6. Each Party shall uniformly and consistently apply its technical regulations that are prepared and adopted by its central government bodies to its whole territory. For greater certainty, nothing in this paragraph shall be construed to prevent local government bodies from preparing, adopting and applying additional technical regulations in a manner consistent with the provisions of the TBT Agreement.
- 7. Except where urgent problems of safety, health, environmental protection or national security arise or threaten to arise, Parties shall allow a reasonable interval³ between the publication of technical regulations and their entry into force in order to provide sufficient time for producers in exporting Parties to adapt their products or methods of production to the requirements of importing Parties.

² The Party's request should identify with precision the respective technical regulations it considers to be equivalent and any data or evidence that supports its position.

³ "Reasonable interval" means normally a period of not less than six (6) months, except when this would be ineffective in fulfilling the legitimate objectives pursued by the technical regulation or the conformity assessment procedure.

- 8. At the request of a Party that has an interest in developing a technical regulation similar to a technical regulation of the other Party, such other Party shall endeavour to provide, to the extent practicable, relevant information, including studies or documents, except for confidential information, on which it has relied in its development.
- 9. Consistent with the obligations of the TBT Agreement, incorporated by Article 5.4 (Incorporation of the TBT Agreement), each Party shall ensure that its technical regulations concerning labels:
 - (a) accord treatment no less favourable than that accorded to like goods of national origin; and
 - (b) do not create unnecessary obstacles to trade between the Parties.

ARTICLE 5.7 Conformity Assessment Procedures

- 1. In cases where a positive assurance is required that products conform with technical regulations or standards, and relevant international standards, guides or recommendations issued by international standardising bodies exist or their completion is imminent, Parties shall ensure that central government bodies use them, or the relevant parts of them, as a basis for their conformity assessment procedures, except where, as duly explained upon request, such international standards, guides, or recommendations or relevant parts are inappropriate for the Parties concerned, for, *inter alia*, such reasons as: national security requirements; the prevention of deceptive practices; protection of human health or safety, animal or plant life or health, or the environment; fundamental climatic or other geographical factors; fundamental technological or infrastructural problems.
- 2. Procedures for assessment of conformity by central government bodies of each Party shall be in accordance with Article 5 of the TBT Agreement.
- 3. Each Party shall ensure, whenever possible, that results of the conformity assessment procedures in the other Party are accepted, even when those procedures differ from its own, provided it is satisfied that those procedures offer an assurance of conformity with applicable technical regulations or standards equivalent to its own procedures.
- 4. A Party shall, upon request of the other Party, explain its reasons for not accepting the results of a conformity assessment procedure conducted in the other Party. Each Party recognises that, a broad range of mechanisms exists to facilitate the acceptance of the results of conformity assessment procedures conducted in the other Party. Such mechanisms may include:
 - (a) mutual recognition agreements for the results of conformity assessment procedures conducted by bodies in the Parties;
 - (b) cooperative (voluntary) arrangements between accreditation bodies or those between conformity assessment bodies in the Parties;

- (c) use of accreditation to qualify conformity assessment bodies, including through relevant multilateral agreements or arrangements to recognise the accreditation granted by other Parties;
- (d) designation of conformity assessment bodies in the other Party;
- (e) unilateral recognition by a Party, of results of conformity assessment procedures conducted in the other Party; and
- (f) manufacturer's or supplier's declaration of conformity.
- 5. Upon reasonable request, the Parties shall exchange information and/or share experiences on the mechanisms referred to in paragraph 4 above, with a view to facilitating the acceptance of the results of conformity assessment procedures.
- 6. Each Party shall, if it considers appropriate, permit participation of conformity assessment bodies in the other Party, in its conformity assessment procedures under conditions no less favourable than those accorded to conformity assessment bodies in the Party.
- 7. Where a Party permits participation of its conformity assessment bodies and does not permit participation of conformity assessment bodies in the other Party, in its conformity assessment procedures, it shall, upon written request of that Party, explain the reason for its refusal in writing.
- 8. The Parties recognise the important role that relevant regional or international organisations can play in cooperation in the area of conformity assessment. In this regard, each Party shall take into consideration the participation status or membership in such organisations of relevant bodies in the Parties in facilitating this cooperation.
- 9. The Parties agree to encourage cooperation between their relevant conformity assessment bodies in working closer with a view to facilitating the acceptance of conformity assessment results between Parties.

ARTICLE 5.8 Cooperation

- 1. The Parties shall encourage cooperation between their respective organisations responsible for standardisation, conformity assessment, accreditation, and metrology, with a view to facilitate trade.
- 2. Each Party shall, upon request of the other Party, give positive consideration to proposals for cooperation on matters of mutual interest on standards, technical regulations, and conformity assessment procedures.
- 3. Such cooperation, which shall be on terms and conditions the Parties mutually determine, may include:
 - (a) advice or technical assistance/capacity building relating to the development and application of standards, technical regulations and conformity assessment procedures;

- (b) cooperation between conformity assessment bodies, both governmental and non-governmental, in the Parties on matters of mutual interest;
- (c) cooperation in areas of mutual interest in the work of relevant regional and international bodies relating to the development and application of standards and conformity assessment procedures, such as enhancing participation in the frameworks for mutual recognition developed by relevant regional and international bodies;
- (d) enhancing cooperation in the development and improvement of standards, technical regulations, and conformity assessment procedures;
- (e) strengthening communication and coordination in the WTO TBT Committee and other relevant international or regional fora;
- (f) greater alignment of national standards with relevant international standards, except where inappropriate or ineffective;
- (g) facilitation of the greater use of relevant international standards, guides, and recommendations as the basis for technical regulations, and conformity assessment procedures; and
- (h) promotion of the acceptance of technical regulations of the other Party as equivalent.
- 4. Each Party shall, upon request of the other Party, give due consideration for cooperation in areas of mutual interest under this Chapter.

ARTICLE 5.9 Information Exchange and Technical Discussions

- 1. A Party may request in writing that the other Party provide information on any matter arising under this Chapter. A Party receiving a request in writing, in the English language under this paragraph shall provide that information within a reasonable period of time, and if possible, by electronic means.
- 2. When a Party considers the need to resolve an issue related to trade and provisions under this Chapter, it may request in writing to hold technical discussions with the other Party. The requested Party shall respond as early as possible to such a request.
- 3. The Parties shall discuss the matter raised within sixty (60) days of the date of the request. If the requesting Party considers that the matter is urgent, it may request that any discussions take place within a shorter time frame. The Parties shall attempt to obtain satisfactory resolution of the matter as expeditiously as possible, recognising that the time required to resolve a matter will depend on a variety of factors, and that it may not be possible to resolve every matter through technical discussions.

- 4. Requests for information or technical discussions and communications shall be conveyed through the respective contact points designated pursuant to Article 5.11 (Contact Points).
- 5. For greater certainty, a Party may request technical discussions with the other Party regarding technical regulations or conformity assessment procedures on a level directly below that of the central government that may have a significant effect on trade.
- 6. Unless the Parties agree otherwise, the discussions and any information exchanged in the course of the discussions shall be confidential and without prejudice to the rights and obligations of the participating Parties under this Agreement, the WTO Agreement or any other agreement to which both Parties are party.
- 7. The Parties understand and agree that this Article is without prejudice to the rights and obligations of the Parties under Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement).

ARTICLE 5.10 Transparency

- 1. The Parties recognise the importance of the provisions relating to transparency in the TBT Agreement. In this respect, the Parties shall take into account relevant Decisions and Recommendations adopted by the WTO TBT Committee since 01 January 1995 (G/TBT/1/Rev.13), and any revisions issued in the future by the WTO TBT Committee.
- 2. Upon request, a Party shall provide, if already available, the full text or summary of its notified technical regulations and conformity assessment procedures in the English language. If unavailable, the Party shall provide a summary stating the requirements of the notified technical regulations and conformity assessment procedures to the requesting Party in the English language, within a reasonable period of time agreed between the Parties and, if possible, within thirty (30) days after receiving the written request. In implementing the preceding sentence, the contents of the summary shall be determined by the responding Party.
- 3. Each Party shall, on request of the other Party, provide information regarding the objectives of, and rationale for, a technical regulation or conformity assessment procedure that Party has adopted or is proposing to adopt.
- 4. Each Party shall normally allow sixty (60) days from the date of notification to the WTO in accordance with Articles 2.9 and 5.6 of the TBT Agreement for the other Party to present comments in writing, except where urgent problems of safety, health, environmental protection or national security arise or threaten to arise.
- 5. Each Party shall take the comments of the other Party into account and shall endeavour to provide responses to these comments upon request.
- 6. Each Party shall allow persons of the other Party to participate in consultation procedures which are available to the general public for the development of technical regulations, national standards, and conformity assessment procedures by the Party,

subject to laws and regulations of a Party, on terms no less favourable than those accorded to its own persons.

- 7. When a Party detains at the point of entry an imported consignment, due to non-compliance with a technical regulation or a conformity assessment procedure, it shall notify the importer or its representative, as soon as possible, the reasons for the detention.
- 8. Unless this Chapter provides otherwise, any information or explanation requested by a Party pursuant to this Chapter shall be provided to the other Party, in print or electronic form, within a reasonable period of time as the Parties may agree, and, if possible, within sixty (60) days. Upon request, the requested Party shall provide such information or explanation in the language or languages as the Parties mutually agree, or whenever possible, in the English language.

ARTICLE 5.11Contact Points

- 1. Within sixty (60) days of the date of entry into force of this Agreement, each Party shall designate a contact point or contact points responsible for coordinating the implementation of this Chapter.
- 2. Each Party shall provide the other Party with the name of the designated contact point or contact points and the contact details of the relevant official(s) in that organisation, including telephone, facsimile, email and any other relevant details.
- 3. Each Party shall notify the other Party promptly of any change in their contact points or any amendments to the details of the relevant official(s).
- 4. Each Party shall ensure that its contact point or contact points facilitate the exchange of information between the Parties on standards, technical regulations, and conformity assessment procedures, in response to all reasonable requests for such information from a Party.

ARTICLE 5.12

Subcommittee on Standards, Technical Regulations and Conformity Assessment Procedures

- 1. The Parties hereby establish a Subcommittee on Standards, Technical Regulations, and Conformity Assessment Procedures, under the CTG, consisting of representatives of the Parties.
- 2. The Subcommittee shall meet at such venues and time-period as the Parties mutually determine. Meetings may be conducted in person, or by any other means as the Parties mutually determine.
- 3. The functions of the Subcommittee may include:
 - (a) monitoring the implementation and operation of this Chapter;
 - (b) coordinating cooperation pursuant to Article 5.8 (Cooperation);

- (c) facilitating technical discussions;
- (d) reporting, where appropriate, its findings to the Committee on Trade in Goods; and
- (e) carrying out other functions as may be delegated by the Committee on Trade in Goods.

ARTICLE 5.13 Annexes

- 1. The agreed text of Bilateral Cooperation on Pharmaceutical Products to Chapter 5 on Technical Barriers to Trade is placed at Annex 5A.
- 2. Within one (1) year of the entry into force of this Agreement, both Parties shall enter into discussions to negotiate and finalise an Annex on organic products which will form an integral part to this Chapter.

ANNEX 5A

Bilateral Cooperation on Pharmaceutical Products (Referred to in Chapter 5)

Section A: Objectives, Definitions and Scope

ARTICLE 1 Objectives

- 1. The Parties, while recognising that there are differences between their health care systems, share a commitment to facilitate access of finished pharmaceutical products (FPPs), and certain marketed biological products for human use, which are collectively referred to as "Pharmaceutical Products", as a means of continuing to improve the health of their populations.
- 2. Human blood, human plasma, human tissues, and organs are excluded from this Annex on Bilateral Cooperation on Pharmaceutical Products (BCPP).

ARTICLE 2 Definitions

For the purposes of this Annex:

- "Good Clinical Practices (GCPs)" means a process that incorporates established ethical and scientific quality standards for the design, conduct, recording and reporting of clinical research involving the participation of human subjects;
- "Good Manufacturing Practices (GMPs)" means systems that assure proper design, monitoring, and control of manufacturing processes and facilities, the adherence to which assures the identity, strength, quality, and purity of pharmaceuticals. GMPs include strong quality management systems, obtaining appropriate quality raw materials (including starting materials) and packaging materials, establishing robust operating procedures, detecting and investigating product quality deviations, and maintaining reliable testing laboratories;
- "USFDA" means United States Food and Drug Administration;
- **"UK MHRA"** means the United Kingdom's Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency;
- "EMA" means European Medicines Agency;
- "PMDA" means Japan's Pharmaceuticals and Medical Devices Agency; and
- "TGA" means Australia's Therapeutic Goods Administration.

ARTICLE 3 Scope

1. This BCPP applies technical regulations, standards, conformity assessment procedures, marketing authorisations, notification procedures, and inspections

relating to GCPs and GMPs of manufacturers of Pharmaceutical Products carried out in the territories of the Parties that may affect trade in Pharmaceutical Products between the Parties. A Party's obligations under this BCPP apply to any product that the Party defines as a Pharmaceutical Product pursuant to paragraph 2.

2. Each Party shall define the scope of the products that qualify as Pharmaceutical Products for the purpose of this BCPP, which are subject to its laws and regulations, and make such information publicly available. Laws and regulations of each Party on Pharmaceutical Products, both existing and new or any revisions or amendments thereof, including the details of the relevant Regulatory Authorities responsible for implementation of such laws and regulations shall be promptly notified to the other Party.

Section B: Obligations

ARTICLE 4 Recognition of Quality Standards

In the event that there is no prescribed standard in the Pharmacopeia of a Party for a Pharmaceutical Product, the other Party shall accept all the standards relating to such Pharmaceutical Products that have been accepted by Pharmacopoeias of Australia, Canada, European Union, Japan, the United States of America, or the United Kingdom.

ARTICLE 5 GMP and GCP Inspections

- 1. Each Party shall accept, without the need for prior inspection, the Pharmaceutical Products manufactured in the other Party's territory provided that these products are approved by the Regulatory Authorities of Australia, Canada, European Union, Japan, the United States of America, or the United Kingdom. However, each Party has a right to conduct its own inspection of the manufacturing facilities approved by the Regulatory Authorities of countries/institution mentioned in this paragraph. The Party's own inspection shall be an exception from the normal practice and shall be based on quality defects identified in post-market surveillance, or any specific evidence of serious concern in relation to the product quality or consumer safety.
- 2. The Parties shall exchange any information necessary for the mutual recognition of inspections.

ARTICLE 6 Fast Track Approval for Product Registration

1. Each Party, subject to the norms of recognition of quality standards and inspections described in Articles 4 (Recognition of Quality Standards) and 5 (GMP and GCP Inspections) of this BCPP shall consider establishing "fast-track" procedures for Pharmaceutical Products having approvals from at least one of the Regulatory Authorities/ reference countries namely Australia, Canada, European Union, Japan, United States of America, or the United Kingdom. The products

considered for fast-track procedure under this clause shall be outside the purview of breakthrough or rare medicines in order to accelerate product registration.

2. Subject to paragraph 1 and pursuant to Articles 4 (Recognition of Quality Standards) and paragraph 1 of Article 5 (GMP and GCP Inspections), each Party does not need to carry out a full assessment or inspect its manufacturing sites for the products already approved by reference countries included in Pharmaceutical Products under consideration for 'fast-track' procedure, except in case of specialised products.

ARTICLE 7 Acceptance of Test Results from Accredited Laboratories

The Regulatory Authority of the importing Party shall accept tests conducted by the testing laboratories accredited by the exporting Party's national accreditation body and approved by the Regulatory Authority of the importing Party. The importing Party may conduct an additional test, if necessary, in line with its domestic regulations.

ARTICLE 8 Marketing Authorisation

Each Party shall administer any marketing authorisation process it maintains for Pharmaceutical Products in a timely, reasonable, objective, transparent and impartial manner. In particular, the Parties shall adhere to the following timelines:

- (a) Marketing authorisation shall be provided within ninety (90) days without any inspections by each Party for Pharmaceutical Products of the other Party which have been approved by the relevant Regulatory Authorities of Australia, Canada, European Union, Japan, the United States of America, or United Kingdom.
- (b) For all other Pharmaceutical Products where inspections are required, each Party shall, to the extent possible, and only as practicably feasible, grant marketing authorisation within two hundred and seventy (270) days of application for such marketing authorisation.

ARTICLE 9 Alert System

- 1. Each Party shall maintain an Alert System that permits authorities of the other Party, when relevant, to be made aware proactively and with the appropriate speed in case of quality defect, recalls, falsified products, or potential serious shortages and other problems concerning quality or non-compliance with GMPs, which could necessitate additional controls or suspension of the distribution of the affected products.
- 2. Each Party undertakes to ensure that any market surveillance related to imported Pharmaceutical Products of the other Party shall be conducted in accordance with relevant reference country pharmacopoeias or validated test protocols as applicable to the manufacturer of such products.

ARTICLE 10 Suspension or Withdrawal of Marketing Authorisation

- 1. The Parties shall ensure that any suspension or withdrawal (total or partial) of a marketing authorisation, as the case may be, shall be based on non-compliance with mandatory GMP/GCP requirements, the effect on the protection of public health or a quality defect in the product. The decision to suspend or withdraw manufacturing authorisation and/or marketing authorisation shall be communicated to the other Party with the appropriate degree of urgency and as per the applicable Pharmacovigilance procedures in each Party.
- 2. Each Party, in accordance with its laws and regulations, shall provide for adequate provisions for review and appeal against any decision of suspension or withdrawal of marketing authorisation and/or manufacturing authorisation.

ARTICLE 11 Review

The Parties shall review the scope and the provisions of this Annex after two (2) years from the entry into force of the Agreement. Thereafter, the review shall take place every three (3) years or as mutually agreed by the Parties.

Section C: Contact Points

ARTICLE 12 Contact Points

For the purpose of this BCPP, the contact points for any technical question, such as exchange of inspection reports, inspectors' training sessions and technical requirements, shall be:

(a) For the UAE:

Head of Drug Regulatory Authority of UAE Director of Drug Department Health Regulation sector Ministry of Health and Prevention

(b) For India:

Central Drugs Standard Control Organisation (CDSCO) Ministry of Health & Family Welfare Government of India

CHAPTER 6 CUSTOMS PROCEDURES & TRADE FACILITATION

ARTICLE 6.1 Definitions

For the purposes of this Chapter:

"Customs Administration" means the Federal Authority of Identity, Citizenship, Customs and Port Security for the UAE and the Central Board of Indirect Taxes & Customs for India;

"customs laws and regulations" means laws and regulations concerning the importation, exportation, transit of goods, or any other customs procedures, whether relating to customs duties, taxes or any other charges collected by the Customs Administrations, or to measures for prohibition, restriction, or control enforced by the Customs Administrations;

"customs procedures" means the measures applied by the Customs Administration of a Party to goods and to the means of transport that are subject to its customs laws and regulations;

"persons" means both natural and legal person, unless the context otherwise requires;

"Customs Mutual Assistance Agreement (CMAA)" means the agreement that further enhances customs cooperation and exchange of information between the Parties to secure and facilitate lawful trade through enhancing assistance in administration of customs matters for proper application of customs law and for the prevention, investigation and combating of customs offences and to ensure the security of the international trade supply chain, signed on 01 April 2012;

"Authorised Economic Operator(s) (AEO)" means, in accordance with the WTO Agreement on Trade Facilitation, set out in Annex 1A to the WTO Agreement (TFA), the program which recognises an operator involved in the international movement of goods in whatever function that has been approved by the national Customs Administration as complying with the World Customs Organisation (WCO) supply chain security standards;

"Mutual Recognition Arrangement (MRA)" means the arrangement between the Parties that mutually recognises AEO authorisations that have been properly granted by the respective Customs Administrations; and

"TFA commitment(s)" means respective commitments of both Parties under the WTO Agreement on Trade Facilitation, set out in Annex 1A to the WTO Agreement.

ARTICLE 6.2 Scope

This Chapter shall apply, in accordance with the Parties' respective national laws, rules and regulations, to customs procedures required for clearance of goods traded between the Parties.

ARTICLE 6.3 General Provisions

- 1. The Parties agree that their customs laws and regulations and customs procedures shall be transparent, non-discriminatory, consistent and avoid unnecessary procedural obstacles to trade.
- 2. Customs procedures of the Parties shall conform, where possible, to the standards and recommended practices of the WCO.
- 3. The Customs Administration of each Party shall, to the extent possible, periodically review its customs procedures with a view to their further simplification and development to facilitate bilateral trade.

ARTICLE 6.4 Publication and Availability of Information

- 1. Each Party shall ensure that its laws, regulations, guidelines, procedures, and administrative rulings governing customs matters are promptly published, either on the internet or in print form in the English language, to the extent possible.
- 2. Each Party shall designate, establish, and maintain one or more enquiry points consistent with its TFA commitments to address reasonable enquiries from interested persons pertaining to customs matters, and shall endeavour to make available publicly through electronic means, information concerning procedures for making such enquiries.
- 3. Nothing in this Article or in any part of this Agreement shall require any Party to publish law enforcement procedures and internal operational guidelines including those related to conducting risk analysis and targeting methodologies.
- 4. Each Party shall, to the extent practicable, and in a manner consistent with its domestic law, TFA commitments and legal system, ensure that new or amended laws and regulations of general application related to the movement, release, and clearance of goods, including goods in transit, are published or information on them made otherwise publicly available, as early as possible before their entry into force, so that interested parties have the opportunity to become acquainted with the new or amended laws and regulations. Such information and publications shall be available in the English language, to the extent possible.
- 5. Changes to duty rates or tariff rates, measures that have a relieving effect, measures the effectiveness of which would be undermined as a result of compliance with paragraph 4, measures applied in urgent circumstances, or minor changes to domestic law and legal system are each excluded from the obligations in paragraphs 1 and 4.

ARTICLE 6.5 Risk Management

Each Party shall adopt a risk management approach in its customs activities, based on its risk evaluation criteria concerning goods and supply chain entities, in order to facilitate the clearance of low-risk consignments, while focusing its customs control on high-risk goods.

ARTICLE 6.6 Paperless Communications

- 1. For the purposes of trade facilitation, the Parties shall endeavour to provide an electronic environment that supports business transactions between the Customs Administrations and trading entities.
- 2. The Parties shall exchange views and information on realising and promoting paperless communications between the Customs Administrations and trading entities.
- 3. The Customs Administration of each Party, in implementing initiatives which provide for the use of paperless communications, shall take into account the methodologies agreed at the WCO.

ARTICLE 6.7 Advance Rulings

- 1. In accordance with its commitments under the TFA, each Party shall provide for the issuance of an advance ruling, prior to the importation of a good into its territory, to an importer of the good in its territory or to an exporter or producer of the good in the territory of the other Party.
- 2. For the purposes of paragraph 1, each Party shall issue rulings as to whether the good qualifies as an originating good or to assess the good's tariff classification. Each Party shall issue its determination regarding the origin or classification of the good within a reasonable, time-bound manner from the date of receipt of a complete application for an advance ruling.
- 3. The importing Party shall apply an advance ruling issued by it under paragraph 1 on the date that the ruling is issued or on a later date specified in the ruling. The ruling shall remain in effect for a reasonable period of time and in accordance with the national procedures on advance rulings unless the Party revokes, modifies, or invalidates the advance ruling, wherein it shall provide written notice to the applicant setting out the relevant facts and the basis for its decision. Where a Party invalidates advance rulings with retroactive effect, it may only do so where the ruling was based on false or misleading information.
- 4. The advance ruling issued by the Party shall be binding only on the person to whom the ruling is issued.
- 5. A Party may decline to issue an advance ruling if the facts and circumstances forming the basis of the advance ruling are the subject of a post clearance audit or under review before any governmental agency or an administrative, judicial, or

quasi-judicial review or appeal. A Party that declines to issue an advance ruling shall promptly in accordance with national procedures notify, in writing, the person requesting the ruling, setting out the relevant facts and circumstances and the basis for its decision.

6. Each Party shall provide that any modification or revocation of an advance ruling shall be effective on the date on which the modification or revocation is issued, or on such later date as may be specified therein, and shall not be applied to importations of a good that have occurred prior to that date, unless the advance ruling was based on incomplete, incorrect, false, or misleading information.

ARTICLE 6.8 Penalties

- 1. Each Party shall maintain measures imposing criminal, civil or administrative penalties, whether solely or in combination, for violations of the Party's customs laws and regulations or customs procedures.
- 2. Each Party shall ensure that penalties issued for a breach of its customs laws and regulations or customs procedures are imposed only on the person(s) responsible for the breach under its laws.
- 3. Each Party shall ensure that the penalty imposed by its Customs Administration is dependent on the facts and circumstances of the case and is commensurate with the degree and severity of the breach.
- 4. Each Party shall ensure that it maintains measures to avoid conflicts of interest in the assessment and collection of penalties and duties. Each Party will ensure that it maintains measures to avoid creating an incentive for the assessment or collection of a penalty that is inconsistent with paragraph 3 above.
- 5. Each Party shall ensure that if a penalty is imposed by its Customs Administration for a breach of its customs laws and regulations or customs procedures, an explanation in writing is provided to the person(s) upon whom the penalty is imposed specifying the nature of the breach and the law, regulation or procedure used for determining the penalty amount.

ARTICLE 6.9 Release of Goods

- 1. Each Party shall adopt or maintain simplified customs procedures for the efficient release of goods in order to facilitate trade, consistent with domestic laws and procedures.
- 2. Pursuant to paragraph 1, each Party shall adopt or maintain procedures that:
 - (a) provide for the release of goods without unnecessary delay upon receipt of the customs declaration and fulfilment of all applicable requirements and procedures;

- (b) provide for the electronic submission and processing of documentation and data, including manifests, prior to the arrival of the goods, in order to expedite the release of goods from customs control upon arrival;
- (c) provide for goods to be released at the point of arrival without requiring temporary transfer to warehouses or other facilities; and
- (d) require that, to the extent permitted by its customs laws and regulations, the importer be informed if a Party does not promptly release goods, including, the reasons why the goods are not released and which border agency, if not the Customs Administration, has withheld release of the goods.
- 3. Nothing in this Article requires a Party to release a good if its requirements for release have not been met nor prevents a Party from liquidating or requiring a security deposit in accordance with its customs laws and regulations.
- 4. Each Party may allow, to the extent practicable and in accordance with its customs laws and regulations, goods intended for import to be moved within its territory under customs control from the point of entry into the Party's territory to another customs office in its territory from where the goods are intended to be released, provided the applicable regulatory requirements are met.

ARTICLE 6.10 Authorised Economic Operators

In order to facilitate trade and enhance compliance and risk management between them, the Parties shall work towards negotiating, finalizing and implementing the Authorised Economic Operator (AEO) Mutual Recognition Arrangement (MRA) between the two Parties.

ARTICLE 6.11 Border Agency Cooperation

Each Party shall ensure that its authorities and agencies responsible for border controls and procedures dealing with the importation, exportation, and transit of goods cooperate with one another and coordinate their activities in order to facilitate trade pursuant to this Chapter.

ARTICLE 6.12 Expedited Shipments

- 1. Each Party shall adopt or maintain expedited customs procedures for goods entered through air cargo facilities while maintaining appropriate customs control and selection. These procedures, subject to TFA commitments, shall:
 - (a) provide for information necessary to release an expedited shipment to be submitted and processed before the shipment arrives;
 - (b) minimise the documentation required for the release of expedited shipments, and to the extent possible, provide for release based on a

- single submission of information on certain shipments through electronic means;¹
- (c) under normal circumstances, provide for expedited shipments to be released as soon as possible after submission of the necessary customs documents, provided the shipment has arrived and applicable customs duties have been assessed where applicable;
- (d) apply to shipments of any weight or value recognizing that a Party may require formal entry procedures as a condition for release, including declaration and supporting documentation and payment of customs duties, based on the good's weight or value; and
- (e) under normal circumstances, provide that no customs duties will be collected on expedited shipments valued or assessed to duty at or below a fixed amount set under the Party's law.² Each Party shall endeavour to review the amount periodically taking into account factors that it may consider relevant.

ARTICLE 6.13 Review and Appeal

- 1. Each Party shall ensure that any person to whom it issues a decision on a customs matter has access to:
 - (a) an administrative appeal to or review by an administrative authority higher than or independent from the official or office that issued the decision; and/or
 - (b) judicial appeal or review of the decision.
- 2. Each Party shall ensure that its procedures for appeal and review are carried out in a non-discriminatory and timely manner.
- 3. Each Party shall ensure that an authority conducting a review or appeal under paragraph 1 notifies the person in writing of its determination or decision in the review or appeal, and the reasons for the determination or decision.

ARTICLE 6.14 Customs Cooperation

1. With a view to further enhancing customs cooperation and exchange of information between the Customs Administrations to secure and facilitate lawful trade through the proper application of customs laws and regulations, for the prevention, investigation and combating of customs offences and to ensure the

¹ Additional documents may be required as a condition for release.

² Notwithstanding this Article, a Party may assess customs duties, or may require formal entry documents, for restricted or controlled goods, such as goods subject to import licensing or similar requirements.

security of the international trade supply chain, each Party shall implement and comply with the obligations in the CMAA.

2. The Parties shall facilitate initiatives for the exchange of pre-arrival customs data as well as information on best practices in relation to the implementation and management of customs procedures described in this Chapter, and in accordance with the CMAA.

ARTICLE 6.15 Confidentiality

Nothing in this Agreement shall be construed to require a Party to furnish or allow access to confidential information, the disclosure of which would impede law enforcement, or otherwise be contrary to the public interest, or which would prejudice the legitimate commercial interests of particular enterprises, public or private. Any information received under this Chapter shall be treated as confidential pursuant to the terms of the CMAA.

ARTICLE 6.16 Subcommittee on Customs Procedures and Trade Facilitation

The Parties agree to establish a Subcommittee on Customs procedures and Trade Facilitation (CPTF Subcommittee) under the CTG, consisting of government representatives of each Party's competent authorities.

CHAPTER 7 TRADE REMEDIES

ARTICLE 7.1 Definitions

For the purposes of this Chapter:

"Anti-Dumping Agreement" means the Agreement on Implementation of Article VI of the General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade 1994, set out in Annex 1A to the WTO Agreement.

"Safeguards Agreement" means the Agreement on Safeguards, set out in Annex 1A to the WTO Agreement.

"SCM Agreement" means the Agreement on Subsidies and Countervailing Measures, set out in Annex 1A to the WTO Agreement.

ARTICLE 7.2 Anti-Dumping and Countervailing Measures

General:

1. Except as otherwise provided for in this Agreement, the Parties retain their rights and obligations under Article VI of the GATT 1994, the Anti-Dumping Agreement, and the SCM Agreement.

Termination of Anti-dumping and Countervailing Duty Measures:

- 2.A. Where an anti-dumping or countervailing duty investigation in respect of goods from the other Party is terminated with a negative final determination, or pursuant to a review under Articles 11.2 and 11.3 of the Anti-Dumping Agreement and Articles 21.2 and 21.3 of the SCM Agreement, no anti-dumping or countervailing duty shall be imposed on the same goods during one (1) year after the termination of the previous investigation or measure, if that other Party is the only subject country involved.
- 2.B. Notwithstanding paragraph 2.A., the investigating authority of the importing Party may initiate an investigation in an exceptional case, provided that the authority is satisfied, on the basis of evidence available to it, that dumping or injury has recurred as a result of withdrawal of the duties and that initiation of such an investigation is necessary to prevent material injury or threat thereof to the domestic industry as a consequence of such dumped imports from the exporting Party.

Practices Relating to Anti-dumping and Countervailing Duty Proceedings:

3. The Parties recognise the following practices as promoting the goals of transparency and due process in anti-dumping and countervailing duty proceedings:

- (a) the importing Party shall not include the other Party among subject countries in anti-dumping investigations where products are merely transhipped¹ through the other Party;
- (b) upon receipt by a Party's investigating authority of a properly documented anti-dumping or countervailing duty application with respect to imports from the other Party, and no later than ten (10) days before initiating an investigation, the Party shall provide written notification of its receipt of the application to the other Party;
- (c) as soon as possible and no later than ten (10) days, after receiving the notification of the receipt of the application, the exporting Party may request pre-initiation consultations with the importing Party, with the aim of clarifying all possible concerns regarding the matters referred to in the application and arriving at a mutually agreed solution;
- (d) without prejudice to the obligation to afford reasonable opportunity for consultation, these provisions regarding consultations are not intended to prevent the authorities of a Party from proceeding expeditiously with regard to initiating an investigation, reaching preliminary or final determinations, whether affirmative or negative, or from applying provisional or final measures, in accordance with the Party's national laws;
- (e) in any proceeding in which the investigating authority determines to conduct an in-person verification of information that is provided by a respondent² and that is pertinent to the calculation of dumping margins or the level of a countervailable subsidy, the investigating authority shall promptly notify each respondent of its intent, and, in normal circumstances:
 - (i) provide to each respondent ten (10) days advance notice of the dates on which the authorities intend to conduct an in-person verification of the information;
 - (ii) five (5) days prior to an in-person verification, provide to the respondent a document that sets out the topics the respondent should be prepared to address during the verification and that describes the types of supporting documentation to be made available for review; and
 - (iii) after the verification is completed, prepare a written report describing the methods and procedures that it followed in

¹ For the purpose of this paragraph, "**transhipment**" means the customs procedure under which goods are transferred under customs control from the importing means of transport to the exporting means of transport within the area of one customs office which is the office of both importation and exportation.

² For the purposes of this paragraph, "**respondent**" means a producer, manufacturer, exporter, importer, and, where appropriate, a government or government entity, that is required by a Party's investigating authorities to respond to an anti-dumping or countervailing duty questionnaire.

carrying out the verification and the results of the verification and make the report available to the concerned interested parties, in sufficient time for the interested parties to defend their interests in the segment of a proceeding;

- if, in an anti-dumping or countervailing duty action that involves imports (f) from the other Party, a Party's investigating authority determines that a timely response to a request for information does not comply with the request, the investigating authority shall inform the interested party that submitted the response of the nature of the deficiency and, to the extent practicable, in light of time limits established to complete the anti-dumping or countervailing duty action, provide the interested party with an opportunity to remedy or explain the deficiency. If that interested party submits further information in response to that deficiency and the investigating authority finds that the response is not satisfactory, or that the response is not submitted within the applicable time limits, and if the investigating authority disregards all or part of the original and subsequent responses, the investigating authority shall explain in the determination or other written document the reasons for disregarding the information;
- (g) before a final determination is made, the investigating authority shall inform the Parties participating in the investigation of the essential facts that form the basis of the decision whether to apply definitive measures. Subject to the protection of confidential information, the investigating authority may use any reasonable means to disclose the essential facts. Such disclosure shall be made in writing, and should take place within sufficient time for interested parties to defend their interests; and
- (h) the investigating authority shall provide an adequate and timely opportunity to the concerned interested parties to present arguments on the reports and disclosures.

ARTICLE 7.3 Bilateral Safeguard Measures

Definitions:

For the purposes of this Article:

"domestic industry" means, with respect to an imported good, the producers as a whole of the like or directly competitive good operating within the territory of a Party, or those producers whose collective production of the like or directly competitive good constitutes a major proportion of the total domestic production of that good;

"serious injury" means a significant overall impairment in the position of a domestic industry;

"threat of serious injury" means serious injury that, on the basis of facts and not merely on allegation, conjecture or remote possibility, is clearly imminent; and

"bilateral safeguard measure" means a measure described in paragraph 1.

General:

- 1. If, as a result of the reduction or elimination of a customs duty under this Agreement, an originating good of the other Party is being imported into the territory of a Party in such increased quantities, in absolute terms or relative to domestic production, and under such conditions that the imports of such originating good from the other Party causes serious injury, or threat thereof, to a domestic industry producing a like or directly competitive good, the Party may:
 - (a) suspend the further reduction of any rate of customs duty on the good provided for under this Agreement;
 - (b) increase the rate of customs duty on the good to a level not to exceed the lesser of:
 - (i) the most-favoured nation (MFN) applied rate of duty on the good in effect at the time the action is taken; and
 - (ii) the MFN applied rate of duty on the good in effect on the day immediately preceding the date this Agreement enters into force.
- 2. The Parties agree that neither tariff rate quotas nor quantitative restrictions are permissible forms of bilateral safeguard measures.
- 3. The Parties agree that the bilateral safeguard measure will be permanent for the duration of this Agreement. Nonetheless, upon a request of either Party, the CTG may, not less than five (5) years after the date on which the elimination or reduction of the customs duty on all the goods is completed, discuss and review the implementation and operation of the bilateral safeguard measure.

Notification and Consultation:

- 4. A Party shall notify the other Party in writing or by electronic communication:
 - (a) within seven (7) days of initiation of an investigation described in paragraph 8,
 - (b) immediately upon making a finding of serious injury or threat thereof caused by increased imports; and
 - (c) immediately upon application of provisional or a definitive bilateral safeguard measure or extending the measure.
- 5. In making the notification referred to in subparagraphs 4(b), and 4(c) the Party proposing to apply a safeguard measure shall provide the other Party with all pertinent information, which shall include evidence of serious injury or threat thereof

caused by the increased imports, precise description of the good involved and the proposed measure and expected duration.

- 6. A Party shall make a notification to the other Party upon making a finding of serious injury or threat thereof caused by increased imports. Consultations shall be initiated immediately after the measure is taken.
- 7. A Party proposing to apply a definitive safeguard measure shall provide adequate opportunity for prior consultations with the other Party as far in advance, of taking any such measure, with a view to reviewing the information arising from the investigation, exchanging views on the measure and reaching an agreement on the compensation set out in paragraph 21. The Parties shall in such consultations, review, *inter alia*, the information provided under paragraph 4, to determine:
 - (a) compliance with this Article;
 - (b) whether any proposed measure should be taken; and
 - (c) the appropriateness of the proposed measure, including consideration of alternative measures.

Conditions and Limitations:

- 8. A Party shall apply a safeguard measure only following an investigation by the Party's competent authorities in accordance with Articles 3 and 4.2(c) of the Safeguards Agreement, and to this end, Articles 3 and 4.2(c) of the Safeguards Agreement are incorporated into and form part of this Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*.
- 9. In the investigation described in paragraph 8, the Party shall comply with the requirements of Article 4.2(a) of the Safeguards Agreement, and to this end, Article 4.2(a) of the Safeguards Agreement is incorporated into and form part of this Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*.
- 10. Each Party shall ensure that its competent authorities complete any such investigation within eight (8) months of its date of initiation which may be extended up to one (1) year by the competent authority.
- 11. Neither Party may apply a bilateral safeguard measure:
 - (a) except to the extent, and for such time, as may be necessary to prevent or remedy serious injury and to facilitate adjustment; or
 - (b) for a period exceeding two (2) years, except that the period may be extended by up to two (2) years if the competent authorities of the importing Party determine, in conformity with the procedures specified in this Article, that the measure continues to be necessary to prevent or remedy serious injury and to facilitate adjustment and that there is evidence that the industry is adjusting, provided that the total period of application of a bilateral safeguard measure, including the period of

initial application and any extension thereof, shall not exceed four (4) years.

- 12. No bilateral safeguard measure shall be applied to the import of an originating good for a period of one (1) year from the date of commencement of tariff reduction or tariff elimination for that originating good provided for under this Agreement.
- 13. When a Party terminates a bilateral safeguard measure, the rate of customs duty for the originating good subject to that bilateral safeguard measure shall be the rate that, according to that Party's Schedule of Tariff Commitments in Annex 2A (for India) or Annex 2B (for the UAE), would have been in effect but for that bilateral safeguard measure.
- 14. No bilateral safeguard measure shall be applied again to the import of a product that has been previously subject to such measure for a period of time equal to the period during which the previous measure was applied or one (1) year since the expiry of such measure, whichever is longer.
- 15. Notwithstanding the provisions of paragraph 15, a safeguard measure with a duration of one hundred and eighty (180) days or less may be applied again to the import of a product if:
- (a) at least one (1) year has elapsed since the date of introduction of a safeguard measure on the import of that product; and
- (b) such a safeguard measure has not been applied on the same product more than twice in the four (4) year period immediately preceding the date of introduction of the measure.
- 16. Where the expected duration of the bilateral safeguard measures is over one (1) year, the Party applying the bilateral safeguard measure shall progressively liberalise it at regular intervals during its period of application.

Provisional Measures:

- 17. In critical circumstances where delay would cause damage that would be difficult to repair, a Party may apply a bilateral safeguard measure on a provisional basis pursuant to a preliminary determination by its competent authorities that there is clear evidence that imports of an originating good from the other Party have increased as the result of the reduction or elimination of a customs duty under this Agreement, and such imports have caused serious injury, or threat thereof, to the domestic industry.
- 18. If a Party's competent authorities make a preliminary determination, the Party shall make such determination available to interested parties, and shall provide interested parties at least fifteen (15) days to comment and submit their arguments with respect to such determinations.
- 19. The duration of any provisional measure shall not exceed two hundred (200) days, during which time the Party shall comply with the requirements of paragraphs 5, 6, 8 and 9.

20. The Party shall promptly refund any tariff increases if the investigation described in paragraph 6 does not result in a finding that the requirements of paragraph 1 are met. The duration of any provisional measure shall be counted as part of the period described in paragraph 11(b).

Compensation:

- 21. No later than thirty (30) days after it applies a bilateral safeguard measure, a Party shall afford an opportunity for the other Party to consult regarding appropriate trade liberalising compensation in the form of concessions having substantially equivalent trade effects or equivalent to the value of the additional duties expected to result from the bilateral safeguard measure. The applying Party shall provide such compensation as the Parties mutually agree.
- 22. If the Parties are unable to agree on compensation within thirty (30) days in the consultations, the Party against whose originating good the measure is applied may suspend the application of concessions with respect to originating goods of the applying Party that have trade effects substantially equivalent to the bilateral safeguard measure. The Party exercising the right of suspension may suspend the application of concessions only for the minimum period necessary to achieve the substantially equivalent effects.
- 23. A Party against whose good the bilateral safeguard measure is applied shall notify the Party applying the bilateral safeguard measure in writing at least thirty (30) days before it suspends concessions in accordance with paragraph 22.
- 24. The right to take action to suspend the application of concessions referred to in the second sentence of paragraph 22 shall not be exercised for:
 - (a) The first two (2) years that the measure is in effect; and
 - (b) The first three (3) years during which the bilateral safeguard measure is in effect, where it has been extended beyond two (2) years, provided that the measure has been taken as a result of an absolute increase in imports and that such measure conforms to the provisions of this Section.
- 25. The applying Party's obligation to provide compensation under paragraph 21 and the other Party's right to suspend concessions under paragraph 22 shall cease on the termination of the bilateral safeguard measure.

ARTICLE 7.4 Globai Safeguard Measures

1. Each Party retains its rights and obligations under Article XIX of the GATT 1994 and the Safeguards Agreement. This Agreement does not confer any additional rights or obligations on the Parties with regard to actions taken under Article XIX of the GATT 1994 and the Safeguards Agreement, except that a Party taking a global safeguard measure may exclude imports of an originating good of the other Party if such imports are not a cause of serious injury or threat thereof.

- 2. Neither Party shall apply, with respect to the same good, at the same time:
 - (a) a bilateral safeguard measure as provided in Article 7.3 (Bilateral Safeguard Measures); and
 - (b) a measure under Article XIX of the GATT 1994 and the Safeguards Agreement

ARTICLE 7.5 Subcommittee on Trade Remedies

The Parties agree to establish a Subcommittee on Trade Remedies (TR Committee) under the CTG, consisting of government representatives of each Party's competent authorities.

CHAPTER-8 TRADE IN SERVICES

ARTICLE 8.1 Definitions

For the purposes of this Chapter:

"a service supplied in the exercise of governmental authority" means any service which is supplied neither on a commercial basis nor in competition with one or more service suppliers;

"aircraft repair and maintenance services" means such activities when undertaken on an aircraft or a part thereof while it is withdrawn from service and do not include so-called line maintenance;

"commercial presence" means any type of business or professional establishment, including through:

- (a) the constitution, acquisition or maintenance of a juridical person, or
- (b) the creation or maintenance of a branch or a representative office, within the territory of a Party for the purpose of supplying a service;

"computer reservation system services" means services provided by computerised systems that contain information about air carriers' schedules, availability, fares and fare rules, through which reservations can be made or tickets may be issued;

"juridical person" means any legal entity duly constituted or otherwise organised under applicable law, whether for profit or otherwise, and whether privately-owned or governmentally-owned, including any corporation, trust, partnership, joint venture, sole proprietorship, or association;

A "juridical person" is:

- (a) owned by persons of a Party if more than 50 per cent of the equity interest in it is beneficially owned by persons of that Party;
- (b) controlled by persons of a Party if such persons have the power to name a majority of its directors or otherwise to legally direct its actions;
- (c) affiliated with another person when it controls, or is controlled by, that other person, or when it and the other person are both controlled by the same person;

"juridical person of the other Party" means a juridical person which is either:

(a) constituted or otherwise organised under the law of the other Party, and is engaged in substantive business operations in the territory of that Party; or

- (b) in the case of the supply of a service through commercial presence, owned or controlled by:
 - (i) natural persons of that other Party; or
 - (ii) juridical persons of that other Party as identified under sub paragraph (g) (i);

"measure" means any measure by a Party, whether in the form of a law, regulation, rule, procedure, decision, administrative action, or any other form;

"measures by a Party" means measures taken by:

- (a) central, regional, or local governments and authorities; and
- (b) non-governmental bodies in the exercise of powers delegated by central, regional or local governments or authorities;

In fulfilling its obligations and commitments under this Chapter, each Party shall take such reasonable measures as may be available to it to ensure their observance by regional and local governments and authorities and non-governmental bodies within its territory;

"measures by a Party affecting trade in services" include measures in respect of:

- (a) the purchase, payment or use of a service;
- (b) the access to and use of, in connection with the supply of a service, services which are required by the Party to be offered to the public generally; and
- (c) the presence, including commercial presence, of persons of a Party for the supply of a service in the territory of the other Party;

"monopoly supplier of a service" means any person, public or private, which in the relevant market of the territory of a Party is authorised or established formally or in effect by that Party as the sole supplier of that service;

"natural person of the other Party" means a natural person who resides in the territory of that Party or elsewhere, and who under the law of that Party:

- (a) is a national of that Party; or
- (b) has the right of permanent residence in that Party provided that such Party accords substantially the same treatment to its permanent residents as it does to its nationals in respect of measures affecting trade in services, provided that the Party is not obligated to accord to such permanent residents treatment more favourable than would be accorded by that Party to such permanent residents;

"person" means either a natural person or a juridical person;

"sector of a service" means,

- (a) with reference to a specific commitment, one or more, or all, subsectors of that service, as specified in a Party's Schedule,
- (b) otherwise, the whole of that service sector, including all of its subsectors;

"selling and marketing of air transport services" means opportunities for the air carrier concerned to sell and market freely its air transport services including all aspects of marketing such as market research, advertising and distribution. These activities do not include the pricing of air transport services nor the applicable conditions:

"services" includes any service in any sector except services supplied in the exercise of governmental authority;

"service consumer" means any person that receives or uses a service;

"service of the other Party" means a service which is supplied:

- (a) from or in the territory of the other Party, or in the case of maritime transport, by a vessel registered under the laws of the other Party, or by a person of the other Party which supplies the service through the operation of a vessel and/or its use in whole or in part; or
- (b) in the case of the supply of a service through commercial presence or through the presence of natural persons, by a service supplier of the other Party;

"service supplier" means any person that supplies a service;1

"supply of a service" includes the production, distribution, marketing, sale and delivery of a service;

"trade in services" is defined as the supply of a service:

- (a) from the territory of a Party into the territory of the other Party ("cross-border");
- (b) in the territory of a Party to the service consumer of the other Party ("consumption abroad");
- (c) by a service supplier of a Party, through commercial presence in the territory of the other Party ("commercial presence");

¹ Where the service is not supplied directly by a juridical person but through other forms of commercial presence such as a branch or a representative office, the service supplier (i.e., the juridical person) shall, nonetheless, through such presence be accorded the treatment provided for service suppliers under this Chapter. Such treatment shall be extended to the presence through which the service is supplied and need not be extended to any other parts of the supplier located outside the territory where the service is supplied.

(d) by a service supplier of a Party, through presence of natural persons of a Party in the territory of the other Party ("presence of natural persons"); and

"traffic rights" means the right for scheduled and non-scheduled services to operate and/or to carry passengers, cargo and mail for remuneration or hire from, to, within, or over the territory of a Party, including points to be served, routes to be operated, types of traffic to be carried, capacity to be provided, tariffs to be charged and their conditions, and criteria for designation of airlines, including such criteria as number, ownership, and control.

ARTICLE 8.2 Scope and Coverage

- 1. This Chapter applies to measures by a Party affecting trade in services.
- 2. This Chapter does not apply to:
 - (a) laws, regulations, or requirements governing the procurement by government agencies of services purchased for governmental purposes and not with a view to commercial resale or with a view to use in the supply of services for commercial sale;
 - (b) subsidies or grants except to the extent provided in Article 8.15 (Subsidies) on subsidies;
 - (c) services provided in the exercise of governmental authority;
 - (d) measures affecting air traffic rights or measures affecting services directly related to the exercise of air traffic rights, other than measures affecting:²
 - (i) aircraft repair and maintenance services;
 - (ii) the selling and marketing of air transport services;
 - (iii) computer reservation system services;
 - (iv) rental services of aircraft with crew; or
 - (v) air transport management services.
- 3. This Chapter shall not apply to measures affecting natural persons seeking access to the employment market of a Party, nor shall it apply to measures pertaining to citizenship, permanent residence or employment on a permanent basis.

² Notwithstanding subparagraphs (iv) and (v), this Chapter shall apply to measures affecting rental services of aircraft with crew and air transport management services only for a Party that opts to make commitments in relation to such services in accordance with Article 8.7 (Schedule of Specific Commitments).

- 4. The rights and obligations of the Parties in respect of Financial Services shall be governed by the Annex on Financial Services of the GATS, which are hereby incorporated into and made part of this Agreement.
- 5. The provisions of this Chapter shall be read with Annex 8C on Telecommunications Services and Annex 8D on Movement of Natural Persons.

ARTICLE 8.3 Market Access

- 1. With respect to market access through the modes of supply defined under "Trade in Services" in Article 8.1 (Definitions), each Party shall accord services and service suppliers of the other Party treatment no less favourable than that provided for under the terms, limitations and conditions agreed and specified in its Schedule of specific commitments.³
- 2. In sectors where market access commitments are undertaken, the measures which a Party shall not maintain or adopt either on the basis of a regional subdivision or on the basis of its entire territory, unless otherwise specified in its Schedule of specific commitments, are defined as:
 - (a) limitations on the number of service suppliers whether in the form of numerical quotas, monopolies, exclusive service suppliers or the requirements of an economic needs test;
 - (b) limitations on the total value of service transactions or assets in the form of numerical quotas or the requirement of an economic needs test;
 - (c) limitations on the total number of service operations or on the total quantity of service output expressed in terms of designated numerical units in the form of quotas or the requirement of an economic needs test;⁴
 - (d) limitations on the total number of natural persons that may be employed in a particular service sector or that a service supplier may employ and who are necessary for, and directly related to, the supply of a specific service in the form of numerical quotas or the requirement of an economic needs test;
 - (e) measures which restrict or require specific types of legal entity or joint venture through which a service supplier may supply a service; and

³ If a Party undertakes a market-access commitment in relation to the supply of a service through the "cross-border" mode of supply referred to in the definition of "trade in services" in Article 8.1 (Definitions), and if the cross-border movement of capital is an essential part of the service itself, that Party is thereby committed to allow such movement of capital. If a Party undertakes a market-access commitment in relation to the supply of a service through the "commercial presence" mode of supply referred to in the definition of "trade in services" in Article 8.1 (Definitions), it is thereby committed to allow related transfers of capital into its territory.

 $^{^4}$ Subparagraph 2(c) of Article 8.3 (Market Access) does not cover measures of a Party which limit inputs for the supply of services.

- (f) limitations on the participation of foreign capital in terms of maximum percentage limit on foreign shareholding or the total value of individual or aggregate foreign investment.
- 3. Each Party shall endeavour to minimise requirements for a service supplier of the other Party to establish or maintain a representative office or any form of juridical person or to be resident in its territory, as a condition for the cross-border supply of a service.

ARTICLE 8.4 National Treatment

- 1. In the sectors inscribed in its Schedule of specific commitments, and subject to any conditions and qualifications set out therein, each Party shall accord to services and service suppliers of the other Party, in respect of all measures affecting the supply of services, treatment no less favourable than that it accords to its own like services and service suppliers.⁵
- 2. A Party may meet the requirement of paragraph 1 by according to services and service suppliers of the other Party, either formally identical treatment or formally different treatment to that it accords to its own like services and service suppliers.
- 3. Formally identical or formally different treatment shall be considered to be less favourable if it modifies the conditions of competition in favour of services or service suppliers of a Party compared to like services or service suppliers of the other Party.

ARTICLE 8.5 Additional Commitments

The Parties may negotiate commitments with respect to measures affecting trade in services not subject to scheduling under Articles 8.3 (Market Access) or 8.4 (National Treatment), including those regarding qualifications, standards or licensing matters. Such commitments shall be inscribed in a Party's Schedule of specific commitments.

ARTICLE 8.6 Most Favoured Nation Treatment

If, after the date of entry into force of this Agreement, a Party enters into any agreement on trade in services with a non-Party, it shall give consideration to a request by the other Party for the incorporation herein of treatment no less favourable than that provided under the aforesaid agreement. Any such incorporation should maintain the overall balance of commitments undertaken by each Party under this Agreement.

⁵ Specific commitments assumed under this Article shall not be construed to require either Party to compensate for any inherent competitive disadvantages which result from the foreign character of the relevant services or service suppliers.

ARTICLE 8.7 Schedule of Specific Commitments

- 1. Each Party shall set out, in a Schedule, the specific commitments it undertakes under Articles 8.3 (Market Access), 8.4 (National Treatment) and 8.5 (Additional Commitments). With respect to sectors where such commitments are undertaken, each Schedule of specific commitments shall specify:
 - (a) terms, limitations and conditions on market access;
 - (b) conditions and qualifications on national treatment;
 - (c) undertakings relating to additional commitments;
 - (d) where appropriate the time frame for implementation of such commitments; and
 - (e) the date of entry into force of such commitments.
- 2. Measures inconsistent with both Articles 8.3 (Market Access) and 8.4 (National Treatment) shall be inscribed in the column relating to Article 8.3 (Market Access). In this case, the inscription will be considered to provide a condition or qualification to Article 8.4 (National Treatment) as well.
- 3. The Parties' Schedules of Specific Commitments shall be annexed to this Chapter as Annex 8A (for India) and Annex 8B (for the UAE) and shall form an integral part of this Agreement.

ARTICLE 8.8 Modification of Schedules

- 1. A Party may modify or withdraw any commitment in its Schedule, (referred to in this Article as the "modifying Party"), at any time after three (3) years have elapsed from the date on which that commitment entered into force, in accordance with the provisions of this Article. It shall notify the other Party of its intent to modify or withdraw a commitment no later than three months before the intended date of implementation of the modification or withdrawal.
- 2. At the request of the other Party, the modifying Party shall enter into negotiations with a view to reaching agreement on any necessary compensatory adjustment within six (6) months. In such negotiations and agreement, the Parties shall endeavour to maintain a general level of mutually advantageous commitments not less favourable to trade than that provided for in the Schedules of specific commitments prior to such negotiations. The Joint Committee shall be kept informed of the outcome of the negotiations.
- 3. If agreement is not reached between any affected Party and the modifying Party before the end of the period provided for negotiations, the affected Party may invoke the process in Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement).

- 4. If an affected Party does not refer the matter to dispute settlement within sixty (60) days from the expiration of the period referred to in paragraph 3, the modifying Party shall be free to implement the proposed modification or withdrawal.
- 5. The modifying Party may not modify or withdraw its commitment until it has made compensatory adjustments in conformity with the findings of the arbitration panel established pursuant to Article 15.8 (Establishment of a Panel Dispute Settlement).
- 6. If the modifying Party implements its proposed modification or withdrawal and does not comply with the findings of the arbitration panel established pursuant to Article 15.8 (Establishment of a Panel Dispute Settlement), the affected Party may modify or withdraw substantially equivalent benefits in conformity with those findings.

ARTICLE 8.9 Review

- 1. The Parties shall endeavour to review this Chapter and specifically their Schedules of Specific Commitments at least once every two (2) years at the request of either Party, with a view to facilitating the reduction or elimination of substantially all remaining discrimination between the Parties with regard to trade in services covered in this Chapter over a period of time. In this process, there shall be due respect for the national policy objectives.
- 2. Any review pursuant to paragraph 1 shall be in conformity with Article V of the GATS.

ARTICLE 8.10 Domestic Regulation

- 1. In sectors where specific commitments are undertaken, each Party shall ensure that all measures of general application affecting trade in services are administered in a reasonable, objective and impartial manner.
- 2. Each Party shall maintain or institute as soon as practicable judicial, arbitral or administrative tribunals or procedures which provide, at the request of an affected service supplier of the other Party, for the prompt review of, and where justified, appropriate remedies for, administrative decisions affecting trade in services. Where such procedures are not independent of the agency entrusted with the administrative decision concerned, the Party shall ensure that the procedures in fact provide for an objective and impartial review.
- 3. The provisions of paragraph 2 shall not be construed to require a Party to institute such tribunals or procedures where this would be inconsistent with its constitutional structure or the nature of its legal system.
- 4. Where authorisation is required for the supply of a service on which a specific commitment has been made, the competent authorities of a Party shall,
 - (a) within a reasonable period of time after the submission of an application considered complete under the laws and regulations of the Party, inform the applicant of the decision concerning the application;

- (b) in the case of an incomplete application, at the request of the applicant, identify all the additional information that is required to complete the application and provide the opportunity to remedy deficiencies within a reasonable timeframe;
- (c) at the request of the applicant, without undue delay provide, information concerning the status of the application; and
- (d) if an application is terminated or denied, to the maximum extent possible, inform the applicant in writing and without delay the reasons for such action. The applicant will have the possibility of resubmitting, at its discretion, a new application.
- 5. With a view to ensuring that measures relating to qualification requirements and procedures, technical standards and licensing requirements, do not constitute unnecessary barriers to trade in services, the Parties shall jointly review the results of the negotiations on disciplines on these measures, pursuant to Article VI.4 of the GATS, with a view to their incorporation into this Chapter. The Parties note that such disciplines aim to ensure that such requirements are, *inter alia*:
 - (a) based on objective and transparent criteria, such as competence and the ability to supply the service;
 - (b) not more burdensome than necessary to ensure the quality of the service;
 - (c) in the case of licensing procedures, not in themselves a restriction on the supply of the service.
- 6. Pending the incorporation of disciplines pursuant to paragraph 5, for sectors where a Party has undertaken specific commitments and subject to any terms, limitations, conditions or qualifications set out therein, a Party shall not apply licensing and qualification requirements and procedures and technical standards that nullify or impair such specific commitments in a manner which:
 - (a) does not comply with the criteria outlined in subparagraphs 5(a), 5(b), or 5(c); and
 - (b) could not reasonably have been expected of that Party at the time the specific commitments in those sectors were made.
- 7. In determining whether a Party is in conformity with the obligation under paragraph 6, account shall be taken of international standards of relevant international organisations⁶ applied by that Party.
- 8. In sectors where specific commitments regarding professional services are undertaken, each Party shall provide for adequate procedures to verify the

⁶ The term "**relevant international organisations**" refers to international bodies whose membership is open to the relevant bodies of both Parties.

competence of professionals of the other Party in accordance with provisions of paragraph 5.

ARTICLE 8.11 Recognition

- 1. For the purposes of the fulfilment of its standards or criteria for the authorisation, licensing or certification of services suppliers, each Party shall give due consideration to any requests by the other Party to recognise the education or experience obtained, requirements met, or licenses or certifications granted in the other Party. Such recognition which may be achieved through harmonisation or otherwise may be based upon an agreement or arrangement with the other Party, or otherwise be accorded autonomously.
- 2. Where a Party recognises, by agreement or arrangement, the education or experience obtained, requirements met, or licenses or certifications granted in the territory of a non-party, that Party shall afford the other Party adequate opportunity to negotiate its accession to such an agreement or arrangement, whether existing or future, or to negotiate a comparable agreement or arrangement with it. Where a Party accords recognition autonomously, it shall afford adequate opportunity for the other Party to demonstrate that the education or experience obtained, requirements met, or licenses or certifications granted in the territory of that other Party should also be recognised.
- 3. After the entry into force of this Agreement, the Parties shall encourage their relevant professional bodies in the service sectors of architecture, engineering, medical (doctors), dental, accounting and auditing, nursing, veterinary and company secretaries, to negotiate with the aim of concluding any such agreements or arrangements providing mutual recognition of the education or experience obtained, qualification requirements and procedures and licensing requirements and procedures, within a reasonable period of time. The Parties shall report periodically to the Joint Committee on progress and on impediments experienced.
- 4. In respect of regulated service sectors, other than those mentioned in paragraph 3, upon a request being made in writing by a Party to the other Party in such sector, the Parties shall encourage their respective professional bodies to negotiate, in that service sector, agreements for mutual recognition of education, or experience obtained, qualifications requirements and procedures, and licensing requirements and procedures in that service sector, with a view to the achievement of early outcomes. The Parties shall report periodically to the Joint Committee on progress and on impediments experienced.
- 5. The Parties agree that they shall not be responsible in any way for the settlement of disputes arising out of, or under the agreements or arrangements for mutual recognition concluded by their respective professional, standard-setting or regulatory bodies under the provisions of this Article and that the provisions of the Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement) shall not apply to disputes arising out of, or under, the provisions of such agreements or arrangements.
- 6. The Parties agree to encourage, where possible, the relevant bodies in their respective territories to:

- (a) enhance cooperation on skill development and mutual recognition of qualifications;
- (b) organise bilateral discussions on particular skill sets and standards as per the requirements by each Party; and
- (c) pursue mutually acceptable standards and criteria for licensing and certification with respect to service sectors of mutual importance to the Parties.

ARTICLE 8.12 Monopolies and Exclusive Service Suppliers

- 1. Each Party shall ensure that any monopoly supplier of a service in its territory does not, in the supply of the monopoly service in the relevant market, act in a manner inconsistent with that Party's specific commitments.
- 2. Where a Party's monopoly supplier competes, either directly or through an affiliated company, in the supply of a service outside the scope of its monopoly rights and which is subject to that Party's Schedule of specific commitments, the Party shall ensure that such a supplier does not abuse its monopoly position to act in its territory in a manner inconsistent with such commitments.
- 3. If a Party has reason to believe that a monopoly supplier of a service of the other Party is acting in a manner inconsistent with paragraphs 1 or 2, it may request the other Party, that is the Party establishing, maintaining or authorising such supplier, to provide specific information concerning the relevant operations.
- 4. The provisions of this Article shall also apply to cases of exclusive service suppliers, where a Party, formally or in effect:
 - (a) authorises or establishes a small number of service suppliers; and
 - (b) substantially prevents competition among those suppliers in its territory.

ARTICLE 8.13 Business Practices

- 1. The Parties recognise that certain business practices of service suppliers, other than those falling under Article 8.12 (Monopolies and Exclusive Service Suppliers), may restrain competition and thereby restrict trade in services.
- 2. A Party shall, at the request of the other Party (the "Requesting Party"), enter into consultations with a view to eliminating practices referred to in paragraph 1. The Party addressed (the "Requested Party") shall accord full and sympathetic consideration to such a request and shall cooperate through the supply of publicly available non-confidential information of relevance to the matter in question. The Requested Party shall also provide other information available to the Requesting

Party, subject to its domestic laws and to the conclusion of satisfactory agreement concerning the safeguarding of its confidentiality by the Requesting Party.

ARTICLE 8.14 Safeguard Measures

- 1. Each Party shall review the treatment of emergency safeguard measures taking into account the results of negotiations pursuant to Article X of the GATS.
- 2. In the event a Party is considering initiating an emergency safeguard investigation pursuant to the results of the above referenced negotiations, a Party shall request consultations with the other Party.

ARTICLE 8.15 Subsidies

Each Party shall review the treatment of subsidies related to trade in services taking into account the development of the multilateral disciplines pursuant to paragraph 1 of Article XV of the GATS.

ARTICLE 8.16 Payments and Transfers

- 1. Except under the circumstances envisaged in Article 8.17 (Restrictions to Safeguard the Balance of Payments), a Party shall not apply restrictions on international transfers and payments for current transactions relating to its specific commitments.
- 2. Nothing in this Chapter shall affect the rights and obligations of the Parties as members of the International Monetary Fund (IMF) under the Articles of Agreement of the Fund, including the use of exchange actions which are in conformity with the Articles of Agreement, provided that a Party shall not impose restrictions on any capital transactions inconsistently with its specific commitments regarding such transactions, except under Article 8.17 (Restrictions to Safeguard the Balance of Payments) or at the request of the IMF.

ARTICLE 8.17 Restrictions to Safeguard the Balance of Payments

- 1. In the event of serious balance of payments and external financial difficulties or threat thereof, a Party may adopt or maintain restrictions on trade in services in respect of which it has undertaken specific commitments, including on payments or transfers for transactions relating to such commitments. It is recognised that particular pressures on the balance-of-payments of a Party in the process of economic development may necessitate the use of restrictions to ensure, *inter alia*, the maintenance of a level of financial reserves adequate for the implementation of its programme of economic development.
- 2. The restrictions referred to in paragraph 1 shall:
 - (a) be applied in such a manner that the other Party is treated no less favourably than any country that is not a Party to this Agreement.

- (b) be consistent with the Articles of Agreement of the IMF;
- (c) avoid unnecessary damage to the commercial, economic and financial interests of the other Party;
- (d) not exceed those necessary to deal with the circumstances described in paragraph 1; and
- (e) be temporary and be phased out progressively as the situation specified in paragraph 1 improves.
- 3. In determining the incidence of such restrictions, the Parties may give priority to the supply of services which are more essential to their economic or development programmes. However, such restrictions shall not be adopted or maintained for the purpose of protecting a particular service sector.
- 4. Any restrictions adopted or maintained under paragraph 1, or any changes therein, shall be promptly notified to the other Party.
- 5. To the extent that it does not duplicate the process under WTO and IMF, the Party adopting any restrictions under paragraph 1 shall, upon request by the other Party, commence consultations with the other Party in order to review the restrictions adopted by it.

ARTICLE 8.18 Denial of Benefits

- 1. A Party may deny the benefits of this Chapter:
 - (a) to the supply of a service, if it establishes that the service is supplied from or in the territory of a non-Party;
 - (b) to a service supplier that is a juridical person, if it establishes that it is not a service supplier of the other Party.
 - (c) in the case of the supply of a maritime transport service, if it establishes that the service is supplied:
 - (i) by a vessel registered under the laws of a non-Party, and
 - (ii) by a person which operates and/or uses the vessel in whole or in part but which is of a non-Party;
- 2. Subject to prior notification and consultation, a Party may also deny the benefits of this Chapter to the supply of a service from or in the territory of the other Party, if the Party establishes that the service is supplied by a service supplier that is owned or controlled by a person of a non-Party and the denying Party adopts or maintains measures with respect to the non-Party or a person of the non-Party that prohibit transactions with the enterprise or that would be violated or circumvented if the benefits of this Chapter were accorded to the service supplier.

ARTICLE 8.19 Movement of Natural Persons

- 1. The rights and obligations of the Parties in respect of the movement of natural persons of a Party supplying services shall be governed by the GATS Annex on Movement of Natural Persons Supplying Services, which is hereby incorporated into and form part of this Agreement.
- 2. Annex 8D (Movement of Natural Persons Supplying Services) sets out further rights and obligations regarding movement of natural persons of a Party supplying services.

ANNEX 8A

Schedule of Specific Commitments of India on Trade in Services (Referred to in Chapter 8)

Explanatory Notes to India's Schedule of Commitments

- 1. Alphabets indicated against individual sectors or sub-sectors and numbers in brackets are references to the Services Sectoral Classification List (GATT Document MTN.GNS/W/120, dated 10 July 1991).
- 2. The reference to "CPC" against specific sectors is a reference to the Provisional Central Product Classification (Statistical Papers Series M No. 77, Department of International Economic and Social Affairs, Statistical Office of the United Nations, New York, 1991), except for:
 - (a) sectors where "CPC Ver. 1.1" is indicated, the reference is to the Central Product Classification (Statistical Papers Series M No. 77, Ver. 1.1, Department of International Economic and Social Affairs, Statistical Office of the United Nations, New York, 2002); and
 - (b) sectors where "CPC Ver. 2" is indicated, the reference is to the Central Product Classification (Statistical Papers Series M No. 77, Ver. 2, Department of International Economic and Social Affairs, Statistical Office of the United Nations, New York, 2008).
- 3. The alphabetical and numerical divisions are only indicative of the description of specific commitments, but shall not be construed as being a part of the specific commitments.
- 4. The use of "**" against individual CPC codes indicates that the specific commitment for that code does not extend to the total range of services covered under that code.

Modes of supply: 1) Cro	ss-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of na	itural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
HORIZONTAL CO	MMITMENTS		
ALL SECTORS INCLUDED IN THIS SCHEDULE	Modes 1), 2), 3), 4): Unbound with respect to social services established or maintained for a public purpose, such as income security, social security, insurance, social welfare, public education, public training, public health, child care, public utilities, public transport, freight transport and public housing. Such services may be subject to public monopolies or to exclusive rights granted to private operators. 3 (i) Legal Entity (a) Unless otherwise specified in the sectoral commitments, commercial presence shall take the form of incorporation of a company in India as a joint venture or a wholly owned subsidiary.	 1), 2), 3), 4) Taxation laws for domestic and foreign service suppliers, as per the provisions of the relevant applicable laws and regulations shall apply. 3) (i) As provided under Market Access column, and in case of collaboration with public sector enterprises or government undertakings as joint venture partners, preference in access will be given to foreign service suppliers or entities which offer the best terms for transfer of technology. 3) (ii) Subsidies, where granted, shall be available only to domestic service suppliers. 	
	(b) Certain limited activities may also be undertaken as permitted under the Foreign Exchange Management Act (FEMA) and any other applicable laws by a foreign entity through liaison office/representative office, project office or branch office, subject to relevant approvals.	3) (iii) In addition and without prejudice to equity and other restrictions specified in sectoral commitments of this Schedule, MA and NT restrictions specified in the Consolidated FDI Policy Circular of 2020 and applicable regulations of the Foreign Exchange Management Act, as revised and amended from time to time, shall be applicable, provided that any changes to the Consolidated FDI Policy Circular of 2020 shall not be applied in a manner so as to nullify or impair the benefits under the terms of a specific commitment. ¹	

It is understood that with regard to equity and other restrictions specified in sectoral commitments such restrictions shall prevail over any provision of the Consolidated FDI Policy Circular of 2020 and applicable regulations of the Foreign Exchange Management Act or any amendments made thereto from time to time with regard to relevant sectoral commitments.

Modes of supply: 1) Ci	ross-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence4) Presence of na	iturai persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	3 (ii) In addition and without prejudice to equity and other restrictions specified in sectoral commitments of this Schedule, MA and NT restrictions specified in the Consolidated FDI Policy Circular of 2020 (latest) and applicable regulations of the Foreign Exchange Management Act, as revised and amended from time to time, shall be applicable, provided that any changes to the Consolidated FDI Policy Circular of 2020 shall not be applied in a manner so as to nullify or impair the benefits under the terms of a specific commitment. ²	3(iv) India reserves the right to regulate payments to a foreign collaborator resulting from foreign technology transfer or on the use of trademarks and brand names of the foreign collaborator. This limitation will not apply to UAE nationals and juridical persons majority owned and controlled by nationals of UAE. This limitation will be reviewed five years after entry into force of the Agreement.	
	4) Unbound except for measures concerning the entry and temporary stay of a Natural Person of a Party as defined in this schedule and subject to the terms of the Annex on Movement of Natural Persons.	4) Unbound except as indicated in the market access column for the categories of Natural Person of a Party as referred to in the market access column and subject to the terms of the Annex on Movement of Natural Persons.	
	Modes 1, 2, 3, 4: India reserves the right to adopt or maintain any measure that it considers necessary to protect its national security interests.	The following restrictions shall apply for all categories of Natural Persons specified in the column on Market Access:	
		(a) Taxation laws for domestic and foreign service suppliers, as per the provisions of the relevant applicable laws and regulations	

² It is understood that with regard to equity and other restrictions specified in sectoral commitments such restrictions shall prevail over any provision of the Consolidated FDI Policy Circular of 2020 and applicable regulations of the Foreign Exchange Management Act or any amendments made thereto from time to time with regard to relevant sectoral commitments. It is further understood that India's commitments are without prejudice to any policies or regulations that it may maintain with a view to ensuring national security.

Modes of supply: 1) Cr	coss-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of na	atural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
		shall apply; (b) Subsidies, where granted, shall be available only to natural persons who are citizens of India. Modes 1, 2, 3, 4: India reserves the right to adopt or maintain any measure that it considers necessary to protect its national security interests.	
	Categories of Natural Persons Business Visitors will have access in all sectors and sub-sectors committed, and Intra-Corporate Transferees will have access in all sectors and sub-sectors where Mode 3 has been committed, unless specified in the sectoral section. Access of contractual service suppliers to India shall be available only in the specific service sector as given in this schedule. (A) Business visitor means a natural person who seeks temporary entry in India for the following purposes:		
	(i) for negotiating and entering into agreements for supply of services, where such negotiations do not involve making of direct sales to the general public or in supplying services directly; or (ii) for negotiating sale of goods (including distribution or retailing arrangements), where such negotiations do not involve direct sales to the general public; (iii) an investor or an employee of an investor (who is a manager, executive or		

Modes of supply: 1) Cr	ross-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence4) Presence	of natural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	specialist as defined under this schedule) for establishing investments. or (iii) as an advisor to a person described in sub-paragraphs (i) to (iii) of this sub-clause (A), so long as any such advisory role is solely confined to that person, and does not involve any direct dealings with the general public.		
	Duration: Entry and temporary stay of business visitors shall be granted for a period of 5 years with 180 days stay stipulation on a single visit, provided the business visitors meet the required criteria for the grant of temporary entry and: a. presents proof of nationality; and b. does not receive any remuneration from a source located within the Party granting the visa.		
	(B) Intra-corporate transferee means the natural person who is employed by a juridical person with a commercial presence in India, who is being transferred to a branch or a representative office or an affiliate or subsidiary on a temporary basis, and who belong to the category of employees including a manager, executive or specialist as defined below: (a) Manager means a natural person who directs a branch office or one or more		
	directs a branch office or one or more departments as their head, or supervise or control the work of other supervisory, professional or managerial personnel and have		

nodes of supply.	ross-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence	e of natural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	the authority to appoint or remove the personnel and powers to exercise discretionary authority over day-to-day operations; (b) Executive means a natural person who is in a senior position within a juridical person including a branch who primarily directs the management, has wide decision-making powers and either is a member of the board of directors or receives directions from the board or the general body of shareholders;		
	(c)Specialist means a natural person within an organisation who possess high qualifications and knowledge at an advanced level relevant to the organisation's activities or of the organisation's research, equipment, techniques or management and may include persons who are members of accredited professional bodies.		
	Duration : Entry and temporary stay of intra- corporate transferees, shall be granted for a period of one year or the period of the contract, whichever is less, subject to any other condition prescribed under India's immigration regulations.		
	(C) Contractual service supplier means a natural person who is an employee of a juridical person of a Party who seeks temporary entry in to the other Party where the employer juridical person does not have a commercial presence, in order to perform a service pursuant to a contract between his/her employer and a person located in the other Party, for which such natural person possesses appropriate educational and other		

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	qualifications relevant to the service to be provided, and has obtained wherever necessary, registration with the relevant professional body, provided that the service contract pursuant to which such natural person seeks temporary entry, has to be obtained in one of the professional activities or sectors listed in this schedule, including training functions or conducting seminars related to such professional activities or sectors, and the remuneration in respect of such service contract should be payable solely to the employer of the natural person.		
	The contract has to be obtained in one of the sectors listed below and subject to the conditions inscribed in the Annex on Movement of Natural Persons and additional conditions, if any, mentioned in the sub-sector: • Engineering Services (CPC 8672) • Integrated Engineering Services (CPC 8673)		
	 Architectural Services (CPC 8671) Urban Planning and landscape Architectural Services (CPC 8674) 		
	 Computer and Related Services (CPC 841, 842, 843, 844, 845+849)) R&D Services (CPC 85101; CPC 85103; CPC 85104) 		
	 R&D Services on social sciences and humanities, excluding law CPC 852** Management Consulting Services 		
	(excluding all services relating to legal consultancy) (CPC 86501**, 86502**, 86503**, 86505**, 86506**, 86509**)		

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	ss-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence4) Presence	of natural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	 Services related to Management Consulting – excluding all services relating to legal consultancy (CPC 86601) Language Teachers (of any foreign language other than English) Hotel and other lodging services (CPC Ex. 641) Travel agency and tour operator services (CPC 7471) 		
	Duration: Entry and temporary stay of contractual service suppliers shall be granted for a period of one year or the period of contract, whichever is less, on presentation of: (a) Proof of nationality of the other Party; (b)Documentation evidencing and describing the purpose of entry, including the letter of contract from the entity engaging the services of the natural person in the host Party; and (c) Documentation demonstrating the attainment of the relevant minimum educational		
	requirements, qualifications or alternative credentials.		
II. SECTOR SPECIFIC CO	OMMITMENTS		•
1. BUSINESS SERVICES			
A. Professional Services			
(b) Accounting and Book Keeping Services (CPC 862**)	1) None 2) None 3) Unbound	 None None Unbound 	

			A -1 -12/21
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
(excluding Auditing Services)	4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	 4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section and further subject to the requirement of obtaining professional indemnity insurance from home country of service provider 1), 2), 4): Services requiring use of title of Chartered Accountant or Cost & Works Accountant under applicable domestic laws can be rendered only subject to registration with relevant professional body under a scheme of reciprocity. 	
(d) Architectural Services (CPC 8671)	 None None None except that commercial presence would be only through incorporation as partnership firm constituted by Architects. 	 None None None None 2) None 1), 2), 3): Services requiring use of title and 	
	4) Unbound except for the categories of natural persons specified in the horizontal section who:	style of 'Architect' under applicable national law shall be subject to registration with relevant professional body under a scheme of reciprocity.	
	(a) undertakes the function as a consultant or designer in India for a specific project with the prior permission of the Central Government; or	4) Unbound except for the categories of persons indicated in the market access column and subject to restrictions specified	
	(b) is recognised as an 'Architect' under applicable national laws, subject to registration with relevant professional body under a scheme of reciprocity between India and the government of the country of origin of such person.	in the horizontal section	
(e) Engineering Services (CPC 8672)	None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the 	

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	cs-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence4) Presence of na	atural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
(f) Integrated engineering services (CPC 8673)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	
g) Urban planning and landscape architectural services (CPC 8674)	 None None None except that commercial presence would be only through incorporation as partnership firm constituted by Architects. 	1) None 2) None 3) None	
	4) Unbound except for the categories of natural persons specified in the horizontal section who: (a) undertakes the function as a consultant or	1), 2), 3): Services requiring use of title and style of 'Architect' under applicable national law shall be subject to registration with relevant professional body under a scheme of reciprocity.	
	designer in India for a specific project with the prior permission of the Central Government; or (b) is recognised as an 'Architect' under applicable national laws, subject to registration with relevant professional body under a scheme of reciprocity between India and the government of the country of origin of such person.	Unbound except for the categories of persons indicated in the market access column and subject to restrictions specified in the horizontal section	
h) Medical and Dental Services (CPC 9312)	1) None for provision of services on provider-to- provider basis such that the transaction is between established medical institutions covering areas of second opinion to help in diagnosis of cases or in the field of research. 2) None	Unbound except as provided in the market access column None	
	 Commercial presence subject to the condition that the latest technology for treatment will be brought in and as provided in national treatment column. 	 Professionals qualified outside India can practice medicine for charitable purposes, and dentistry for teaching and research purposes subject to permissions from relevant authorities 	

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	ss-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of na	
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	4) Unbound except for categories of natural persons specified in the horizontal section, who are involved in charitable purposes, and subject to permissions from relevant authorities.	under the applicable domestic laws. Publicly funded services will be available only to Indian citizens or will be supplied at differential prices to persons other than Indian citizens. 4) Unbound except for the categories of persons indicated in the market access column and subject to restrictions specified in the horizontal section.	
(i) Veterinary services (CPC 932)	 None None None Unbound except as in the horizontal section 	None None None Unbound except as in the horizontal section	
(j) Services provided by midwives, nurses, physiotherapists and para-medical personnel (CPC 93191)	 None for provision of services on provider-to-provider basis such that the transaction is between established medical institutions covering areas of second opinion to help in diagnosis of cases or in the field of research. None. None, subject to the condition that the latest technology for treatment will be brought in and as provided in national treatment column. 	Unbound except as provided in the market access column None. Publicly funded services may be available only to Indian citizens or may be supplied at differential prices to persons other than Indian citizens. Unbound except as indicated in the	
	section.	horizontal section.	

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	ss-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of natura	al persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	I Imilalione on Mational Treatment	Iditional ommitments
B. Computer and Related Services (CPC 841, 842, 843, 844, 845+849)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
C. Research and Develop Explanatory Note: Commit	ment Services ment on Research and Development Services does R&D of biological resources accessed in India.	not include accessing biological resources for the	purposes of R&D, or
(a) R&D services on the following natural sciences only: Heat, light,	None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
electromagnetism, astronomy, but excluding atomic energy and related matters (CPC 85101)			
Engineering and technology, including applied science and technology for casting, metal,			
machinery, electricity, communications, vessels, aircrafts, civil engineering, construction,			
information, etc. (CPC 85103)	1) None	1) None	
Agricultural Sciences		1) None 2) None	-

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
(CPC 85104)	3) Unbound4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	3) Unbound4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	
(b) R&D services on social sciences and humanities, excluding law (CPC 852**)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
(c) Interdisciplinary R & D Services (CPC 853)	1)None 2) None 3) Unbound 4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	None None Unbound Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	
D. Real Estate Services (b) On a fee or contract basis (CPC 822**)	 None None None Unbound except as in the horizontal section. 	 None None None Unbound except as in the horizontal section 	,
E. Rental/Leasing Services	(without operators, excluding any financial leasing se		
a) Rental/leasing services without operators relating to ships (83103) (excluding the services of actual international transport of Cargo)	 None None None Unbound except as in the horizontal section. 	1) None 2) None 3) None except that prescribed minimum capitalisation norms must be adhered to. 4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	ss-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of n	atural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
(b) Rental/ leasing services without operators relating to aircraft	 1) None 2) None 3) None 4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section 	 None None None except that prescribed minimum capitalisation norms must be adhered to. Unbound except as in the horizontal section 	
(CPC 83104)			
(c) Rental/ leasing	1) Unbound	1) Unbound	
services without	2) None	2) None	
operators relating to other transport equipment (CPC 83101 + 83102 +	3) None	None except that prescribed minimum capitalisation norms must be adhered to.	
83105) (excluding Railroad Transport & Multimodal Transport)	4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section	4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section	-

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
(d) Rental/ leasing services without operators relating to other machinery and equipment (CPC 83106 –83109)	 Unbound None None 4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	 Unbound None None except that prescribed minimum capitalisation norms must be adhered to. Unbound except as in the horizontal section. 	
(e) Rental/ leasing services concerning personal and household goods (CPC832)	 Unbound None None 4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	Unbound None None except that prescribed minimum capitalisation norms must be adhered to. Unbound except as in the horizontal section	
F. OTHER BUSINESS SE			
(a) Advertising Services Sale or leasing services of advertising space or time (CPC 87110) Planning, creating and placement services of advertising (CPC	 None, subject to the requirement that foreign channels must seek advertising for the down link beam through domestic entities and foreign print media must seek advertisement through domestic entities. None None, except as provided in national treatment column Unbound except as in the horizontal section. 	 None, subject to the requirement that majority of content would be created locally by Indian nationals None None, except that persons controlling management of the company in India shall be resident in India. Unbound except as in the horizontal section. 	

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	s border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of na	itural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
(c) Management consulting services excluding all services relating to legal consultancy (CPC 86501**, 86502**, 86506**, 86509**)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
(d) Services related to management consulting (CPC 86601)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
(e) Technical testing and analysis services (CPC 8676)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
(g) Services incidental to fishing (CPC 882)	 None None None subject to requirements as may be specified under relevant state and local level laws and regulations. Unbound except as in the horizontal section. 	 None None subject to requirements as may be specified under relevant state and local level laws and regulations. Unbound except as in the horizontal 	3 =
(h) (i) Service incidental to Mining (CPC 883) (ii) Site preparation work for mining (CPC 5115)	 None None None subject to requirements as may be specified under relevant state and local level laws and regulations. 	section. 1) None 2) None 3) None subject to requirements as may be specified under relevant state and local level laws and regulations.	

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	ss-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of na	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	
(j) Services incidental to energy distribution (CPC 887** limited only to consultancy services related to the transmission and distribution on a fee or contract basis of electricity)	 None None subject to requirements as may be specified under relevant state and local level laws and regulations. Unbound except as in the horizontal section. 	 None None subject to requirements as may be specified under relevant state and local level laws and regulations. Unbound except as in the horizontal section. 	
(k) Placement and supply services of Personnel (CPC 872)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
(m) Related Scientific and technical consulting services (CPC 8675**) – excluding Map Making – CPC 86754 and hydrographic related surface surveying services	 None None Unbound Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	None None Unbound Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
(n) Maintenance and repair of equipment (CPC 633)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	× =
(o) Building-cleaning services (CPC 874)	1) None 2) None 3) None	1) None 2) None 3) None	

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
 (p) Photographic Services excluding aerial photography, satellite pictures and satellite enabled photography (CPC 875**) 	 None None None Unbound except as in the horizontal section 	1) None2) None3) None4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section	
(q) Packaging Services (CPC 876)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
(s) Convention services (CPC 87909*)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	
(t) Specialty design services (CPC 87907**)	None None None None except that commercial presence would be only through incorporation as partnership firm constituted by Architects.	None None None None except as provided in MA column	
	4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section for natural persons falling under a specified category who:	4) Unbound except for the categories of persons indicated in the market access column and subject to restrictions specified in the horizontal section	
	(a) undertakes the function as a consultant or designer in India for a specific project with the prior permission of the Central Government; or (b) is recognised as an 'Architect' under	1), 2), 3): Services requiring use of title and style of 'Architect' under applicable national law can be rendered only subject to registration with relevant professional body	

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	applicable national laws, subject to registration with relevant professional body under a scheme of reciprocity between India and the government of the country of origin of such person.	under a scheme of reciprocity.	
Duplicating Services (CPC 87904)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	
Translation and interpretation services (CPC 87905)	 Unbound Unbound None Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 Unbound Unbound None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	
Other: Telephone based support services (i)Telephone call centre services (CPC Ver. 1.1/2 - 85931): This subclass includes:- (a) taking orders for clients by telephone (b) soliciting contribution for providing information for clients by telephone	1) None 2) None 3) None 4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	1) None 2) None 3) None 4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	
c) telemarketing, and			

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	Seborder supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence4) Presence of n	atural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
(ii) Other telephone- based support services (CPC Ver. 1.1/2 - 85939):			
This subclass includes:			
a) telephone answering services			
b) telephone wake-up services			
2C. TELECOMMUNI- CATION SERVICES ³ a) Voice telephone services (CPC 7521**) + Cellular mobile telephone b) Packet switched Data Transmission Services (CPC 7523**)	 Unbound None The service will be permitted to be provided as per license agreement⁴ only after the operator gets a licence from the Designated Authority. The operator should be a company registered in India with maximum foreign investment direct and/or indirect not exceeding 74 percent. 	 Unbound None (i) None except the following: The Chief Officer in charge of Technical Network Operations, Chief Security Officer and officer/officials of the licensee companies dealing with the lawful inception of messages should be resident Indian citizens. 	
(i) Radio Paging Services (ii) Internet Services	For foreign investment more than 49%, Government approval would be required.	The majority Directors on the Board of the licensee company shall be	
c) Circuit switched data transmission services (CPC	Number of licenses, may, however, be limited due to scarce resources such as right of way and spectrum availability subject to a	Indian citizens.The positions of the Chairman, managing Director, Chief Executive	

³Excluding broadcasting services and measures affecting such services.

⁴ The License Agreement includes terms and conditions of the license for providing service.

Modes of supply: 1) Cros Sector or Sub-sector	S-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3) Limitations on Market Access	Commercial presence 4) Presence of na Limitations on National Treatment	Additional
7523**) d) Telex Service (CPC 7523**) e) Telegraph Services (CPC 7522**) f) Facsimile Services (CPC7521**+ 7529**) g) Private Leased Circuit Services (CPC7522**+7523**)	minimum of two licenses in each service area. Resale of telephone services is not permitted.	Officer and/or Chief Financial Officer, if held by foreign nationals, would require to be security vetted by Ministry of Home Affairs in India annually. • All foreign personnel likely to be deployed by the licensee for installation, operation and maintenance of the licensee's network shall also be security cleared by the Government of India prior to their deployment. 3 (ii) Unbound for Indian Government Public Sector Undertakings	Commitments
	 Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
Data and Message transmission services, in the following: h) Electronic mail (CPC 7523) i) Voice mail (CPC 7523) j) On-line information and data base retrieval (CPC 7523) k) Electronic Data Interchange (EDI)	 None except the provision of all services is subject to commercial arrangements with licensed Telecom service suppliers. None The service will be permitted to be provided as per license agreement only after the operator, incorporated as a company in India, gets a licence from the Designated Authority. For foreign investment more than 49%, Government approval would be required. 	1) None 2) None 3) None	
(CPC 7523**) I) Enhanced/value added facsimile	4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound except as indicated in the Horizontal section.	-

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
services, including store and forward, store and retrieve (CPC 7523)			
n) On-line information and data processing (CPC 843**)			
D. Audiovisual Services (a) Motion picture or video tape production services: (CPC 96112)	 Unbound Unbound* None, except that Import of titles restricted to 100 per year. Unbound except as indicated in the 	 Unbound Unbound* None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
Motion picture or video distribution services CPC 96113)	horizontal section.		
Sound recording services (CPC Ver.2 9611): Sound recording	 None None None Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal 	 None None None Unbound, except as indicated in the 	
services: (CPC Ver. 2 96111)	commitments	horizontal commitments	
Live recording services: (CPC Ver. 2 96112)			* , /
Sound recording originals: (CPC Ver. 2 96113)			
Audiovisual post- production services (CPC Ver.2 9613):			2

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	ss-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of	of natural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
Audiovisual editing services (CPC Ver.2 96131); Transfers and duplication of masters services (CPC Ver.2 96132); Colour correction and digital restoration services (CPC Ver.2 96133); Visual effects services (CPC Ver.2 96134); Animation services (CPC Ver.2 96135); Captioning, titling and subtitling services (CPC Ver.2 96136); Sound editing and design services (CPC Ver.2 96137); Other post-production services (CPC Ver.2 96139)			
 CONSTRUCTION AND RELATED ENGINEERING SERVICES General construction work for buildings (CPC 512) General Construction work for civil engineering (CPC 513) 	 None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	the

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
C. Installation and assembly work (CPC 514+516) D. Building completion and finishing work (CPC 517) E. Other CPC 511+515+518)			
	ES (EXCLUDING E-COMMERCE AND LIVE ANIMA	LS)	
A. Commission agents' services covering sales on a fee or contract basis of: Agricultural raw materials (CPC 62111**) Food products excluding beverages and tobacco (CPC 62112**)	 None None, subject to approval of Reserve Bank of India ("RBI")/ Government and conformity with Foreign Exchange Management Act ("FEMA") regulations, as applicable and except for requirements as may be specified under relevant state and local level laws and regulations. Unbound, except as in the horizontal commitments. 	 None None None, except as provided in the market access column Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal commitments. 	
Machinery, industrial equipment and vehicles other than motor vehicles, bicycles and motorcycles (CPC 62114)		nonzontal communents.	
Furniture, household goods, hardware and iron mongery (CPC 62115)			

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	s-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence4) Presence of na	atural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
Textiles, clothing and footwear (CPC 62116)			
B. Wholesale trade services Agricultural raw materials excluding	1) None 2) None	1) None 2) None	
live animals (CPC 6221**) Food excluding beverages and tobacco (CPC 6222**)	3) None, subject to approval of RBI/Government and conformity with Foreign Exchange Management Act (FEMA) regulations, as applicable and requirements as may be specified under relevant state and local level laws and regulations.	None, except as provided in the MA column	
Textiles, clothing and footwear (CPC 6223)	4) Unbound except as in the horizontal commitments.	4) Unbound, except as in the horizontal commitments.	
Household appliances, articles and equipment (6224)			
Miscellaneous consumer goods (6226)			
Machinery, equipment and supplies (CPC 6228)			
C. Single Brand Product Retail Services	1) Unbound	1) Unbound	
(excluding in prohibited sectors as	2) Unbound	2) Unbound	
specified in India's Consolidated FDI	3) Foreign investment up to 51% allowed subject to conformity with India's Consolidated FOI	3) Unbound	

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	s-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence4) Presence of na	tural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
Policy Circular of 2020 and in natural gas and petroleum and natural gas products, tobacco and liquor and subject	Policy Circular of 2020 and Foreign Exchange Management Act (FEMA) regulations and any other laws and regulations including at state/local level, as applicable.		
to the conditions mentioned in India's Consolidated FDI Policy Circular of 2020 and applicable regulations under the Foreign Exchange Management Act.)	4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	
). Franchising Services	1) Unbound	1) Unbound	
in respect of Single Brand retailing services as specified	2) Unbound	2) Unbound	
in category C above (franchising services for tobacco and liquor excluded).	3) None subject to approval of RBI and conformity with India's Consolidated FDI Policy Circular of 2020 with respect to Single Brand Product Retail trading and Foreign Exchange Management Act (FEMA) regulations and any other laws and regulations, including at state/local level, as applicable.	3) Unbound	
	4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	
. EDUCATIONAL SERVI	CES		
C. Higher Education Services (CPC 923)	1) None subject to the condition that service providers would be subject to regulations, as applicable to domestic providers in the country of origin and subject to terms and conditions of	1) None	

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	 approval from relevant authority in India for educational programmes leading to award of a recognised degree, diploma, doctoral programmes, etc. 2) None 3) None subject to the condition that fees to be charged can be fixed by an appropriate authority and that such fees do not lead to charging capitation fees or to profiteering. Subject further to such regulations, already in place or to be prescribed by the appropriate regulatory authority including at State / Local levels. 4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section. 	2) None3) None subject to relevant laws and regulations4) Unbound except as in the horizontal section.	
6. ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES (Excluding environmental services provided by public utilities and governmental authorities) B. Refuse Disposal Services (CPC 9402) C. Sanitation and Similar Services (CPC 9403)	1) None 2) None 3) None 4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	1) None 2) None 3) None 4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	

7. FINANCIAL SERVICES

The commitments in financial services are made in accordance with the General Agreement on Trade in Services and the Annex on Financial Services. All the commitments are subject to entry requirements, domestic laws, rules, regulations, guidelines and the terms and conditions of the

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
authority in India.	curities and Exchange Board of India, Insurance Rested below are in accordance with the listing in the A		
A. Insurance and nsurance Related Services Life Insurance 5(a) (i) (A)]	 Unbound Unbound None, except that commercial presence would be through incorporation of a company with foreign investment not exceeding 49 per cent and subject to fulfilment of minimum capitalisation norms. Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 		
Non-life insurance [5(a) (i) (B)]	1) Unbound except in the case of insurance of freight, where there is no requirement that goods in transit to and from India should be insured with Indian insurance companies only. Insurance is taken by the buyer or seller in accordance with the terms of the contract. This position will be maintained. Once under a contract the Indian importer or exporter agrees to assume the responsibility for insurance such as in the case of f.o.b. contracts for imports into India or c.i.f. contracts for exports from India, insurance has to be taken only with an Indian insurance company.	horizontal section 1) Unbound	
,**	 Unbound None except that commercial presence would be through incorporation of a company with foreign investment not exceeding 49 per cent and subject to fulfilment of minimum capitalisation norms. 	 Unbound None subject to requirements specified under relevant laws and regulations. 	
	 Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	- :

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
Reinsurance and retrocession 5(a)(ii)	1),2) Reinsurance can be taken with foreign reinsurers to the extent of the residual uncovered risk after obligatory or statutory placements domestically with Indian insurance companies.	1) Unbound 2) Unbound	
	3) None except that commercial presence would be through incorporation of a company with foreign investment not exceeding 49 % and subject to fulfilment of minimum capitalisation morms.	3) Unbound	
	Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	
Insurance intermediation, limited to reinsurance	1),2) Reinsurance of domestic risks can be placed with foreign reinsurers through overseas brokers, to the extent mentioned under reinsurance and retrocession.	1) Unbound 2) Unbound	
Ex. 5(a)(iii)	3) (i) Overseas brokers are allowed to have resident representatives and representative offices who can procure reinsurance business from Indian insurance companies to the extent mentioned above. They can also place reinsurance business from abroad with Indian insurance companies.	3) Unbound	
	(ii) Except for the business indicated above, the resident representatives and representative offices cannot undertake any other activity in India.		
	(iii) All expenses of the resident representatives and representative offices have to be met by remittances from abroad and no income can be received in India from	,	

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	Indian residents. 4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	
Services auxiliary to insurance: consultancy, actuarial, risk assessment Ex.[5 (a) (iv)]	None subject to the condition that foreign companies can be established through incorporation with foreign equity not exceeding 51%. In the case of Actuarial and Advisory Services, formal certification by Actuarial Society of India would be required. Unbound except as in the horizontal	None, except for certification and residency requirements for actuarial services. Unbound Unbound Unbound except as in the horizontal section	
3. Banking and other fina	section ncial services (excluding insurance)	COCHOIT	
Acceptance of deposits and other repayable funds from the public 5(a)(v) Lending of all types, including consumer credit, mortgage credit, Factoring and financing of commercial transactions 5(a)(vi) All payment and money transmission services including credit, charge and debit cards, travellers	 Unbound Unbound (i) In each of the services given below in which commitments are being undertaken for Banking and non-banking financial services companies, access is subject to fulfilment of minimum capitalisation norms and subject to regulations of the Reserve Bank of India and any other competent authority in India. (ii) The applicable legal form of presence for all activities listed in this section of the Schedule, except where separately specified under the specific sub-sectors, shall be only through one of the three channels, i.e.: (a) branch operations of a foreign bank with numerical limits in accordance with India's 	1) Unbound 2) Unbound 3) (i) Wholly owned subsidiaries of banks would be subject to guidelines by Reserve Bank of India. (ii) Public sector enterprises can invest surplus funds in term deposits only with scheduled commercial banks incorporated in India; their investment of surplus funds in term deposits with wholly owned subsidiaries would be subject to applicable guidelines/ law.	

			of natural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
cheques and bankers' drafts 5(a)(viii) Guarantees and commitments 5(a)(ix)	GATS commitments (GATS/SC/42/Suppl.4) ⁵ or (b)as a wholly owned subsidiary (WOS) of a foreign bank licensed and supervised as a bank in its home country; or		
rading for own account of the following Ex.5(a)(x): A)money market enstruments (including heques, bills, ertificates of deposits) B)foreign exchange E)transferable			
securities			
clearing services for other banks for cheques, drafts and other instruments	(c) through foreign investment by a foreign bank in a private sector bank in India through FDI, subject to foreign investment ceiling of 49 per cent.		
Ex. 5(a)(xiv)	Provided that the single mode of presence under (a) or (b) shall be subject to the following requirements: - opening of branches by foreign banks in		
	branch or WOS mode shall also be subject to the requirements regarding economic needs tests, reciprocity, inclusive banking and any other prudential requirements, that may be specified by the Reserve Bank of India.		

⁵India's commitment on numerical limits for branch operations is as per its GATS commitment, with no special dispensation to the Parties to this Agreement

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	 the branch operations or WOS can also hold investment not exceeding five percent in a private sector bank in India. 		
	In the private sector banks under sub-clause (c), any acquisition and maintenance of five per cent or more of the paid-up capital or voting rights of the bank by a single entity or group of related entities shall be subject to prior approval of the Reserve Bank and periodic assessment of the concerned shareholder by the concerned bank. Foreign banks shall not acquire any fresh stake in a bank's equity shares, if by such acquisition, the investing bank's holding is 10 per cent or more of the investee bank's equity capital.		
	(iii) Banks are allowed to install ATMs at branches and other places identified by them. Installation of ATM at a place other than in licensed branches is treated as a new place of business and requires a license. Licenses issued for ATMs installed by foreign banks will not be included in the numerical ceiling referred to in item (ii) above. Investments in other financial services companies by branches of foreign banks licensed to do banking business in India		
	individually not to exceed 10 per cent of owned funds or 30 per cent of the invested company's capital whichever is lower. (iv) Licences for new foreign bank branches may be denied when the maximum share of assets in India both on and off balance sheet of foreign banks to total assets both on and off balance sheet of the banking system exceeds 15 per cent.		

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	ss border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of na	atural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	(v)Restrictions would be placed on further entry of new wholly owned subsidiary of foreign banks, when the capital and reserves of foreign banks (i.e., WOSs and foreign bank branches) in India exceed 20% of the capital and reserves of the banking system. In such eventuality prior approval of RBI will be required for capital infusion into the existing WOSs of foreign banks. (vi) Foreign banks are subject to non-discriminatory resource allocation requirements.		
	For transferable securities [5 (a) (x) (E)] (vii)In addition to the above, commercial presence through locally incorporated joint venture company with foreign investment not exceeding 74 per cent. The foreign investment participation will be limited to recognised foreign stock broking companies.	For transferable securities [5 (a) (x) (E)] (iii) Unbound except for entities established in accordance with the limitations specified in the market access column.	
*	Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	 Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	
Factoring;Venture Capital;Financial Leasing 5(a)(vii);	 Unbound Unbound Allowed for foreign financial services companies (including banks) through incorporation. Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal 	Unbound Unbound Unbound Unbound except for entities established in accordance with the limitation specified in the market access column. Unbound except as indicated in the	
- Participation in	section 1) Unbound	horizontal section	
issues of all kinds of securities, including	Unbound Unbound a. Allowed for foreign bank branches licensed to do banking business in India	 Unbound Unbound Unbound except for entities established in accordance with the 	,

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	Seborder supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of na	itural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
underwriting and placement as agent (whether publicly or privately) and provision of services related to such issues	 b. Allowed for foreign financial services companies (excluding banks) through incorporation with foreign equity not exceeding 74%. c. Allowed for banks through incorporation with foreign equity not exceeding 51%. 4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal 	limitation specified in the market access column. 4) Unbound except as indicated in the	
5(a)(xi)	section	horizontal section	
Asset Management, such as cash or portfolio management, all forms of collective investment management, custodial, depository and trust services 5(a)(xiii)	Unbound Unbound i) Access is subject to fulfilment of minimum capitalisation norms, and subject to regulations of the Reserve Bank of India and any other competent authority in India. (ii) Commercial presence would be through incorporation as a company in India Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal action.	Unbound Unbound None except as indicated in market access column. 4) Unbound except as indicated in the	
Money broking 5(a)(xii)	section 1) 2) and 3) Unbound	horizontal section 1) 2) and 3) Unbound	Ĭ.
money broking o(a)(XII)	4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	
Provision and transfer of financial information, and financial data	1) None 2 None	1) None 2) None	
processing and related software by	3) None	3) None	
suppliers of other financial services 5 (a) (xv)	4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	
Financial consultancy services, i.e. financial	1) Unbound	1) Unbound	

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
advisory services provided by financial advisers, etc. to customers on financial matters, investment and portfolio research and advice, advice on acquisitions and on corporate restructuring and strategy Ex. 5(a)(xvi)	 2) Unbound 3) (i) Allowed for Foreign banks licensed to do banking business in India. (ii) Allowed for foreign financial services companies (including banks) through incorporation 4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	2) Unbound3) None4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	
8. HEALTH-RELATED AND SOCIAL SERVICES A. Hospital Services (CPC 9311)	 None for provision of services on provider-to-provider basis such that the transaction is between two established medical institutions, covering the areas of second opinion to help in diagnosis of cases or in the field of research. None None except that Commercial presence subject to the condition that the latest technology for treatment will be brought in. Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. None for charitable purposes. 	 None. None. None, except that Publicly funded services will be available only to Indian citizens or will be supplied at differential prices to persons other than Indian citizens Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
9. TOURISM AND TRAVEL-RELATED SERVICES A. Hotels and other lodging services (CPC 641-643)	1) None 2) None 3) None 4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	

Modes of supply: 1) Crossector or Sub-sector	s-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3) Limitations on Market Access	Commercial presence 4) Presence of na Limitations on National Treatment	Additional
B. Travel Agency and Tour Operator Services (CPC 7471)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	Commitments
C. Tourist Guides Services (CPC 7472)	 Unbound* None Numerical ceiling in relation to the number of tourist guides for the India-UAE CEPA will be in accordance with the India's Revised Offer number TN/S/O/IND Rev.1* dated 24 August 2005 under the WTO General Agreement on Trade in Services. The current limit is 500 guides. Numerical ceiling in relation to the number of tourist guides for the India-UAE CEPA will be in accordance with the India's Revised Offer 	Unbound* None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
40 DEODE ATIONAL O	number TN/S/O/IND Rev.1* dated 24 August 2005 under the WTO General Agreement on Trade in Services. The current limit is 500 guides. For others: Unbound except as indicated in horizontal section.		
-	CULTURAL AND SPORTING SERVICES (other than	,	
A. Entertainment Services (including theatre and live bands (CPC 9619**)	 Unbound None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 Unbound None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
(C) Library Services (CPC 96311) and	1) None 2) None	1) None 2) None	

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	ss-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of na	tural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
Archive Services, excluding archival management of public records (CPC 96312**)	None Unbound except as in the horizontal section	None Unbound except as in the horizontal section	
D. Sporting and other recreational services (CPC 964**) (excluding lottery, gambling, and betting services)	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal commitments and subject to reciprocity. 	 None None None Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal commitments. 	
11.TRANSPORT SERVICES			
A. Maritime transport services			

The commitments in Maritime Transport are made in accordance with the General Agreement on Trade in Services. All commitments are subject to domestic laws, entry requirements, rules and regulations and the terms and conditions of the Directorate General of Shipping, Reserve Bank of India and any other competent authority in India. For supply of Maritime Auxiliary Services through commercial presence under Mode 3, it will be only by establishing a Company registered under any Central Act or State Act in India and having its principal place of business in India and subject to the conditions as are required by law and applicable to such companies.

India reserves the right to adopt or maintain any measure with respect to cabotage in maritime transport services Thus, in case of India, the rights and

obligations of the chapter on trade in services shall not be applicable for cabotage in maritime transport services.					
International Transport	1)(a) Liner Shipping	1)(a) Liner Shipping	Access to and use of		
	And	And	Port Facilities		
(Freight and Passengers	(b) Bulk Shipping	(b) Bulk Shipping	No measures shall be		
excluding cabotage and	(i) Dry, Liquid and Gas (other than LNG)	(i) Dry, Liquid and Gas (other than	applied to the following		
offshore transport as	***	LNG)	services which deny		
defined in the	None, except that:		reasonable and non-		
Attachment)		None except that:	discriminatory access		
,	For government cargoes, and Government	- For government cargoes, and	to international		
	owned/controlled cargo, and in all cases	Government owned/controlled cargo,	maritime suppliers:		
	Tendering by Government authorities or public	and in all cases Tendering by	1. Pilotage		
	sector undertakings for import or export of cargo,	Government authorities or public sector			
	and for chartering a vessel for carriage of any	undertakings for import or export of	assistance &		

Modes of supply: 1) Cr	ross-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of na	atural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	government or privately owned/controlled cargoes for export or import: Preference will be given to Indian Flag vessels Government policy on FOB/FAS will hold good	cargo, and for chartering a vessel for carriage of any government or privately owned/controlled cargoes for export or import: Preference will be given to Indian Flag vessels - Government policy on FOB/FAS will hold good.	pushing 3. Provisioning fuelling & watering 4. Garbage collectin & ballast water disposal 5. Port Captal services 6. Navigation aids water and electrical supplies.
			 7. Shore base operational services essentiate to ship operations including communications, 8. Emergency reparticular facilities
	*		Anchorage, bert and berthin services.
	(ii) LNG: Unbound	(ii) LNG: Unbound	
	(c) Passenger: None, except that all such transport shall be on the basis of bilateral agreements on reciprocity basis. None	(c) Passenger: None, except that all such transport shall be on the basis of bilateral agreements on reciprocity basis. None	
	3) (a) None, but condition that for operating a ship under the Indian flag, a registered company, or a cooperative society under any	3) (a) None	

Modes of supply: 1) Cros	es-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence4) Presence of na	atural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	Central Act or State Act having its principal place of business in India, must be established. 3) (b) Other forms of commercial presence for the supply of International Maritime Transport Services (as per definitions): Unbound	3) (b) Unbound	
	4) (a) Ships crews: Unbound (b) key shore personnel: Unbound	4) (a) Ships crews: Unbound (b) key shore personnel: Unbound	
MARITIME AUXILIARY SE	RVICES		
Maritime Cargo Handling Services	 Unbound None None, except as indicated in Horizontal commitment/ Head Note to this schedule. 	 Unbound None None, except as indicated in Horizontal commitment/ Head Note to this schedule. 	at a
	 Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
Storage and Warehousing services in Ports	 Unbound* None None, except as indicated in horizontal commitments/ Head Note to this Schedule Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	 Unbound* None None, except as indicated in horizontal commitments/ Head Note to this Schedule Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	
Customs clearance services.	1) Unbound* 2) None 3) Unbound 4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	 Unbound* None Unbound Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	
Container station and depot services	1) Unbound* 2) None 3) None except as indicated in Horizontal commitment/Head Note to this Schedule. 4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	 Unbound* None None except as indicated in Horizontal commitment/Head Note to this Schedule. Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	

Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
Maritime Agency Services	 None None, except as indicated in Horizontal commitment/ Head Note to this Schedule. Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 None None None, except as indicated in Horizontal commitment/Head Note to this Schedule. Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
Maritime Freight Forwarding Services	 None None None, except as indicated in Horizontal commitment/ Head Note to this Schedule. Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 None None, except as indicated in Horizontal commitment/ Head Note to this schedule. Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
International rental/ charter of vessels with crew or on bareboat basis (excluding cabotage and offshore transport)	 Unbound None except obtaining permission from Director General (Shipping) for chartering a foreign flag vessel in the absence of availability of a suitable Indian vessel. Unbound Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section 	Unbound None, except vessels rented by Indian nationals are considered as foreign vessels. Unbound Unbound Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	
Maintenance and repairs of seagoing vessels	 None None, except as indicated in Horizontal commitment/ Head Note to this Schedule Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 None None, except as indicated in Horizontal commitment/ Head Note to this Schedule. Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
Ship Broking Service (CPC 748**)	Unbound None None, except as indicated in the Head Note	Unbound None None, except as indicated in the Head Note	

Modes of supply: 1) Cr	oss border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3)	Commercial presence 4) Presence of n	atural persons
Sector or Sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	
Air Transport Services au	nd Airport Services are subject to the terms and conditions of the GATS A	Annex on Air Transport Services	
THO CONTINUENCE DOLON	are gasject to the terms and conditions of the Ortro	WHICK OHT WE TRANSPORT OCT VICES	
Aircraft repair and	1) None	1) None	
<u>maintenance services,</u>	2) None	2) None	
.e., activities when	3) None	3) None	
undertaken on an aircraft or a part thereof while it i	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section	
withdrawn from service			
and do not include so-		11	~
called line maintenance			

^(*) Unbound due to lack of technical feasibility (**) Specific commitment for that code does not extend to the total range of services covered under that code.

Attachment to India's Schedule of Specific Commitments: Definitions Related to Maritime Transport Services

- 1. "International Transport (Freight and Passenger)", for the purpose of this Schedule, is to mean transportation of international Maritime Freight and Passengers by seagoing vessels from the port of loading in one country to the port of discharge in another country.
- 2. Cabotage: This Schedule does not include any commitments on "Cabotage" or "Maritime Transport Services" which are described as transportation of passengers or goods between any port located in India and any other port also located in India and traffic originating and terminating in the same port located in the country and further includes transportation of passengers or goods between a port located in India and installation and structures situated on the continental shelf of India.
- 3. Offshore Transport: For the purposes of the Schedule only, "Offshore Transport" refers to shipping services involving the transportation of passengers or goods between a port located in India and any location installation or structure associated with or incidental to the exploration or exploitation of natural resources of the continental shelf of India, the seabed of the Indian coastal seas and the subsoil of the seabed, or situated on the continental shelf of India.
- 4. "Other forms of Commercial Presence for the supply of International Transport Services" means ability for International Maritime Transport Service suppliers to undertake local activities which are necessary for the supply to their customers of a partially or fully integrated transport service, within which maritime transport constitutes a substantial element.

These activities include, but are not limited to:

- (a) marketing and sales of maritime transport and related services through direct contact with customers, from quotation to invoicing, these services being those operated or offered by the service supplier itself or by service suppliers with which the service seller has established standing business arrangements;
- (b) acquisition on their own about or on behalf of their customers (and the resale to their customers) for any transport and related services, including anchorage, berth and berth services, and onward transport services by any mode, particularly road and rail, inland waterways, necessary for the supply of the integrated services;
- (c) the preparation of transport documents, customs documents, or other documents related to the origin and character of goods transported:
- (d) the provision of business information, including computerised information systems and electronic data interchange;
- (e) setting up of business arrangements with any locally established shipping agency and the appointment of personnel recruited locally (or, in the case

of foreign personnel, subject to horizontal commitments on movement of personnel);

(f) organizing any aspect of the call of the vessel or taking control over cargoes;

(g) the provision of Ships Managers' Services.

NOTE:

In order to enforce certain standards and conditions which need to be fulfilled by shipping service suppliers, particularly those providing ship personnel and crew and also those engaged in providing ships management services, and to ensure that the owner, operator, agent or manager has:

- the capability of implementing international standards as well as IMO stipulations and recommendations;
- the necessary financial structure so that he is responsible and accountable;
- the capability of implementing, the safety; and marine pollution controls;
- fulfilled requirements of quality management and his operations are transparent,

a system of registration/ licensing of shipping service supplier is under consideration in India.

- 5. "Ship Managers" means persons entering India as the agents or representatives of a ship's owner or operator for the purposes of assessing requirements, negotiating and authorizing expenditures necessary to the maintenance and operations of a vessel as well as the Handling of Cargo.
- 6. "Maritime Cargo Handling Services" means activities exercised by stevedore companies, including terminal operators, but not including the direct activities of dock workers, when this workforce is organised independently of the stevedoring or terminal operator companies. The activities covered, include the organisation and supervision of:
 - the loading/discharging of cargo to/from a ship;
 - the lashing/unlashing of cargo;
 - the reception/delivery and safekeeping of cargoes before shipment or after discharge.

The organisation and supervision include the arrangements for (1) engaging skilled workers (dockworkers), (2) using all necessary equipment for on board or shore use and appropriate storage space, whether by ownership, rental or otherwise, (3) the checking of parcels and markings, the weighing and measuring of cargo, and (4) the administrative duties and responsibilities related to the services.

- 7. "Maritime Freight Forwarding Services" means the activity of organizing and monitoring shipments on behalf of shippers through providing such services as the arrangement of actual transport and related services, consolidation, aggregation, packing of cargo, preparation of documentation and provision of business information.
- 8. "Maritime Agency Services" means activities in representing, within a given geographic area, the business interests of-one or more shipping lines or shipping companies for the following purposes:
 - marketing and sales of maritime transport and related activities from quotation to invoicing (cargo booking and canvassing):

- issuance of bills of lading on behalf of the companies;

- acquisition and resale of other necessary related services (settlement of disbursements and claims) preparation of documentation, and provision of business information;
- acting on behalf of the companies in organizing the call of the ship or taking control of cargoes;
- to make arrangement in order to get all necessary port services required by the foreign vessel during its stay in Indian Ports;
- to appoint a stevedoring company for cargo loading and unloading on behalf of its principal;
- to collect freight on behalf of the principal.
- 9. "Government Cargo" means cargo originating from other countries (import cargoes including crude oil), petroleum by products, coal, natural gas, raw materials for fertilisers, food-grains etc.) purchased by Indian Government Agencies/Departments or based on loan/ credit agreements with other countries, as well as exports by Indian Government Agencies/ Departments including Government aid.
- 10. "Maintenance and Repairs of Vessels" means services such as repairs and management of vessels, mending, fixing or overhauling of a vessel, management of crew and marine insurance, provided on behalf of a maritime passenger or cargo transport business, or vessel leasing business.
- 11. "International rental of vessels with crew or on bare-boat charter basis" means rental and/ or leasing services of all types of sea-going vessels with crew or on bare-boat basis (whereafter the ship will be manned by Indian nationals only during the period of rental/ lease) for the purposes of international trade (like tankers, dry bulk cargo vessels, cargo and freight vessels et cetera).

ANNEX 8B

Schedule of Specific Commitments of United Arab Emirates (UAE) on Trade in Services (Referred to in Chapter 8)

INTRODUCTORY NOTE:

- 1. This document sets out the United Arab Emirates (UAE)'s Schedule of specific commitments under the Trade in Services chapter of the India-UAE Comprehensive Economic Partnership Agreement (CEPA). This introductory note should be regarded as forming an integral part of the UAE's Schedule.
- 2. The Schedule has been prepared based on the Services Sectoral Classification List in document MTN.GNS/W/120. References to CPC codes refer to the CPC codes as used in the Provisional Central Product Classification (Statistical Papers Series M No. 77, Department of International Economic and Social Affairs, Statistical Office of the United Nations, New York, 1991) and are meant to define the scope of the commitments, unless otherwise stated, except for sectors where "CPC Ver. 2" is indicated. Where "CPC Ver.2" is indicated, the reference is to the Central Product Classification (Statistical Papers Series M No. 77, Ver. 2, Department of International Economic and Social Affairs, Statistical Office of the United Nations, New York, 2008).
- 3. The UAE reserves the right to make technical changes to this offer to correct any errors, omissions, or inaccuracies.

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-bo Sector or sub-sector	order supply 2) Consumption abroad Limitations on Market Access	3) Commercial Presence 4) Pre Limitations on National Treatment	esence of natural persons Additional Commitments
* · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Lillitations on Warket Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Communents
. HORIZONTAL			
COMMITMENTS			l'
ALL SECTORS AND SUB-	Commercial presence	3) Acquisition of land and rea	
SECTORS OF SERVICES	will be through either:	estate is not permitted to	
INCLUDED IN THIS		foreigners or to companies in	
SCHEDULE ¹	(i) a representative office or a	which foreign nationals have a	3
	branch with no limitations on	shareholding. However, foreign	
	the participation of foreign	companies authorised to carry or	
	capital (foreign ownership of	their activities in the UAE may own	1
	100% is granted); or	land and real estate only to the	e
	,	extent necessary to conduct their	
	(ii) an incorporation as a	activities as allowed and ir	
	company with maximum	accordance with laws and	
	foreign equity as set out in the	regulations governing ownership	
	specific sectors below, which	of real estate at the Federal and	
	shall take any of the legal	Emirate levels.	
	forms as allowed under UAE	Limate levele.	
	law.	Government subsidised services	
	iaw.	may only be extended to UAE	
	For some specific sectors and	nationals.	
	sub-sectors, commercia	D.	
	,		
		dForeign nationals or companies	
31		of with foreign shareholdings may be	
		hrequired to pay direct taxes or	
		,income derived from work o	
		doperations in the UAE, whereas	
		oflocal services suppliers or local	1
	local human resources.	UAE companies may not be	-1
		required to pay similar taxes	I
	Free zones: 100% foreign	keeping in view the provisions o	f

¹ The UAE will not offer any commitments in energy and energy related services. This offer does not include any commitment under these services.

Modes of Supply:		order supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
ector or sub-sector	or		Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
			Article XIV, Paragraph (d) of the	
		Zones as set out in the specific	GATS.	¥
		sub-sectors below.		
			ta ta	
			4) Unbound, except for measures	
		measures concerning the entry	concerning the categories o	f
		or temporary stay of natural	natural persons referred to in the	9
		persons in the following	market access column	
		categories:		
		A. Business Visitors		
		A natural person who stays in		
		the UAE, without acquiring		
		remuneration from within the		
		UAE and without engaging in		
		making direct sales to the		
		general public or supplying		
		services, for the purposes of		
		participating in business		
		meetings, business contacts		
		including negotiations for the		
		sale of services and/or other		
*		similar activities including those		
		to prepare for establishing a		
		commercial presence in the		
		UAE:		
		OAL.		
		Entry and etay for norsons in		
		Entry and stay for persons in this category shall not be for		
		more than ninety (90) days in		
		any twelve (12) month period.		

Modes of Supply:	1) Cross-b	oorder supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
Sector or sub-secto		Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
		B. Intra-corporate Transferees		
		Intra-corporate transferees		
		managers, executives and		-The work right for the
*		specialists (as defined below)		spouses of intra-corporate
		who have been in the		transferees is granted
		employment of a juridica		according to UAE labour
		person of the other Party		laws.
	,	outside the UAE, for a period o		- U - U - U - U - U - U - U - U - U - U
		not less than one year prior to		-Transparency: all disciplines
		the date of application for entry		concerning labour, residency
		into the UAE and are being	1	and work permits laws are
		transferred to a branch of	I .	publicly available.
		affiliate in the UAE of the	T .	
	ů.	aforesaid juridical person. Entry	I .	
		will be subject to the following	3	
		conditions:		
		The number of managers		
		executives and specialists shal		
		be limited to 50% of the tota		
		number of managers		
		executives and specialists of	1	
		each service supplier.	'	
4		Cach service supplier;		
		Their entry shall be for a period	1	
		of three (3) years subject to		
		renewable for additional years.		
		Their stay in the UAE will be		
		subject to UAE labour and		
=		immigration laws.		

Modes of Supply:	1) Cross-bor	der supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector		Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
		Definitions:	Buttra to be the tracker in the	
		Managers: persons within a		
		organisation who primarily		
		direct the organisation or		#**
		department or sub-division of		
		the organisation, supervise and		
	34	control the work of othe	r	
		supervisory, professional o	r	
,		managerial employees, have	e	
		the authority to hire or fire o	r ·	
		recommend hiring, firing, o	r	
		other personnel action (such a	5	
		promotion or leave	e	
		authorisation), and exercise	e	
		discretionary authority ove	r	
		day-to-day operation. Does	S	-
	1	not include first-line superviso	r	
		unless the employee		
		supervised are professional	,	
		nor does it include employee	S	
		who primarily perform task		
		necessary for the provision of		
		the service.		
	***	Executives: Persons within a		
		organisation, who primaril		
		direct the management of the	e	
		organisation, establish the		
		goals and policies of the	A	
		organisation, exercise wide		
		latitude in decision-making		

Modes of Supply:	1) Cross-bo	order supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
ector or sub-sector		Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
ector or sub sector		and receive only general supervision or direction from higher-level executives, the board of directors or stockholders of the business. Executives would not directly perform tasks related to the actual provision of service or services of the organisation. Specialists: persons within an organisation who possess knowledge at an advanced level of expertise and who possess proprietary knowledge of the organisation's services.		
		research, equipment techniques or management. C. Contractual service suppliers		
		The Federal Authority for Identity, Citizenship, Customs & Ports Security of the UAE is authorised to issue a ninety (90) day visa renewable for a further equal period to enter the UAE subject to approval by the Ministry of Human Resources and Emiratization.		

	-border supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
ector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	This visa is issued to an applicant who is entering the UAE on a temporary mission connected with a private or public company or corporation operating in the UAE on condition that she or he is sponsored by one of its		* Now well
	competent staff or by an official body and is a member of any of the following professions: (i) Businessmen (ii) Directors, Representatives, Sale Managers of companies and auditors.		
	(iii) Representatives of companies and commercial enterprises delegated on a mission connected with a trade activity in the UAE.		
	(iv) Engineers, physicians, lawyers, and qualified technicians.		
	(v) Wives and children of the above professionals.		

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-borde	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
II. SECTOR SPECIFIC			
COMMITMENTS			
1. BUSINESS SERVICES		Section Control Control	
A. Professional Services			
a. Legal Services (CPC 861)	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
Consultancy on the law of jurisdiction where the services supplier is qualified as a lawyer and on international law (Part of CPC 861)	75%. After five (5) years	3) Non-UAE lawyers cannot plead in UAE courts, or act before official bodies, or perform notarial functions.	
	4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	n
b. Accounting, auditing and	1) None.	1) None.	
book- keeping services (CPC 8621 & 8622)	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Foreign equity is allowed up to 75%. After ten (10) years from the entry into force of the Agreement foreign equity will be allowed up to 100%.		
	4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	Unbound except as indicated i the horizontal section.	n

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-bord	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
c. Taxation Services (CPC 8630)	 None. None. 	1) None.2) None.	
Only the following sub-sectors: Business tax planning and consulting (CPC 86301) Business tax preparation and	3) Foreign equity limited to 75%.	3) None.	
review services (CPC 86302)	4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
d. Architectural Services (CPC			
8671)	1) None.	1) None.	
e. Engineering Services (CPC 8672)	2) None.	2) None.	
f. Integrated Engineering Services (CPC 8673)	3) Foreign equity limited to 75%.	3) None.	
g. Urban planning and landscape architectural services (CPC 8674)	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	n
h. Medical and dental services (CPC 9312)	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Foreign equity is allowed up to 70%.	3) None.	
	Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal	 Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	n

	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons Additional Commitments
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	section.		
i. Veterinary services (CPC 93201)	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Foreign equity is limited to 75%.	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as	4) Unbound, except as indicated in	n
	indicated in the horizontal	the horizontal section.	
	section.	the horizontal section.	
Comilege provided by		1) Unbound.	
j. Services provided by	1) Unbound.	1) Officialia.	n =
midwives, nurses,	0) 11 1	0) Habarrad	
physiotherapists and para-	2) Unbound.	2) Unbound.	
medical personnel (CPC 93191)			<u> </u>
	3) Foreign equity is limited to		
	49% and subject to the		
	approval of the competen	t	
	UAE authorities.		
	4) Unbound, except as	4) Unbound, except as indicated	
	indicated in the horizontal	in the horizontal section.	
		III the nonzontal section.	
B. Computer and Related	section.		
<u>Services</u>	1) None	1) None	
	1) None.	1) None.	
a. Consultancy services related	0. 11	O) None	
to the installation of computer hardware (CPC 841)	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) None for services under	3) None.	
b. Software implementation	CPC 841- 845.		
services (CPC 842)	For CPC 849 foreign equity is		
	limited to 70%. Within three (3)		

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-borde	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
c. Data processing services (CPC 843)	years from the entry into force of the Agreement 100% foreign equity will be allowed.		
d. Data base services (CPC 844)	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizonta	4) Unbound, except as indicated ir the horizontal section.	
e. Maintenance and repair services of office machinery and equipment including computers (CPC 845)			
f. Other computer services (CPC 849)			
Research and Development Services	1) None.	1) None.	
a. R&D services on natura sciences (CPC 851)	2) None.	2) None.	
b. R&D services on socia sciences and humanities (CPC 852)		3) None.	
c. Interdisciplinary R&D services (CPC 853)	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	ו
D. Rental and Leasing Services without Operators (excluding rental and leasing services relating to cars)	1) None.	1) None.	
a. Relating to ships (CPC	2) None.	2) None.	

	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
83103) b. Relating to other transporequipment (CPC 83101 + 83102		3) None.	
+ 83105) c. Relating to other machinery and equipment (CPC 83106 – 83109)	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
E. Other Business Services			
a. Advertising services (CPC 871)	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
*	3) Foreign equity limited to 70%.	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated i the horizontal section.	n
b. Market research and public opinion polling services	1) None.	1) None.	
(CPC 864)	2) None.	2) None.	
***	3) Foreign equity limited to 75%. After ten (10) years from the entry into force of the Agreement, foreign equity will be allowed up to 100%.		

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-bord Sector or sub-sector	der supply 2) Consumption abroad Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
000001 01 0000 000001	Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
c. Management consulting services (CPC 8650)	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) None.	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
d. Services related to Management Consulting (CPC	1) None.	1) None.	
8660)	2) None.	2) None.	
(6)	3) None.	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
e. Technical testing and analysis services (CPC 8676)	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) None.	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	ו

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-bord	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		sence of natural persons
ector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
f. Services incidental to manufacturing (CPC 884+885,	 Unbound. None. 	 Unbound. None. 	
	3) Foreign equity limited to 75%. After ten (10) years from the entry into force of the Agreement, foreign equity will be allowed up to 100%.	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
g. Related to scientific and echnical consulting services	1) None.	1) None.	
CPC 8675)	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Foreign equity limited to 75%. After five (5) years from the entry into force of the Agreement foreign equity will be allowed up to 100%.	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
h. Maintenance and repair of equipment (not including	1) None.	1) None.	
maritime vessels, aircraft or other transport equipment) (CPC 633+ 8861- 8866)	2) Unbound.	2) Unbound	

	der supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	 Foreign equity limited to 75%. After five (5) years from the entry into force of the Agreement, up to 100% foreign equity will be allowed. 	3) None.	
	Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	ו
. Building-Cleaning Services (CPC 874)	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) Unbound.	2) None.	
	3) Foreign equity is allowed up to 75%. After ten (10) years from the entry into force of the Agreement foreign equity will be allowed up to 100%.	3) Unbound.	
*	 Unbound, except as indicated under horizontal section. 	Unbound, except as indicated under horizontal section.	
. Photographic Services (CPC 3750)	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Foreign equity is limited to 70%. After five (5) years from the entry into force of the Agreement, up to 100% foreign equity will be		

	der supply 2) Consumption abroad Limitations on Market Access	3) Commercial Presence 4) Presence of natural perse Limitations on National Treatment Additional Commit	
Sector or sub-sector		Limitations of National Treatment Additional Commit	IICIIIS
	allowed.4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
k. Packaging Services (CPC 8760)	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	 Foreign equity is limited to 70%. After five (5) years from the entry into force of the Agreement, up to 100% foreign equity will be allowed. 	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	a a
l. Printing and publishing services (CPC 88442)	1) None.	1) None.	
56. 1.655 (6. 6 65	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Foreign equity is allowed up to 70%.	3) None.	
*	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	

	der supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
m. Convention services (CPC 87909)*2	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Foreign equity is allowed up to 70%.	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	ח
n. Other (CPC 879)	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Foreign equity is allowed up to 75%. For CPC 87905, foreign equity is allowed up to 75%. Within five (5) years from the entry into force of the Agreement 100% foreign equity will be allowed.	o3) None.	
	4) Unbound.	4) Unbound.	Λ
2. COMMUNICATION SER	RVICES		
A. <u>Postal Services</u> (CPC 7511)	1) None.	1) None.	
,	2) None.	2) None.	

²*The (*) indicates that the service specified is a component of a more aggregated CPC item specified elsewhere in this classification list.

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-bore	der supply 2) Consumption abroad	3) Commercial Presence 4) Presence of natura	
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment Additional Co	mmitments
Only handling of documents, letter posts, and parcels	3) Foreign equity limited to 49%.	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
B. <u>Courier Services</u> (CPC 7512)	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Foreign equity limited to 49%.	3) None.	
	Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	

C. Telecommunication Services:

HORIZONTAL COMMITMENTS:

The commitments taken are based on the scheduling principles provided by the following WTO documents: "Notes for scheduling Basic Telecom Services Commitments" (S/GBT/W/2/Rev.1) and "Market Access Limitations on Spectrum Availability" (S/GBT/W/3).

This Schedule on basic telecommunication does not include any broadcasting services according to the UAE telecommunication and the Telecommunications and Digital Government Regulatory Authority (TDRA) regulatory framework on different issues including but not limited to the spectrum license.³

³ "Broadcasting services" is defined as a radio communication service in which the transmissions are intended for direct reception by the general public, including sound transmissions, television transmissions or other types of transmissions. In the Telecommunications Law of the UAE, broadcasting is not part of basic telecommunication services.

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-bord	der supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	3) Any network installed in the UAE must be operated by a company registered in the UAE, the foreign equity owhich shall be limited to 49%.		
a. Voice telephone services (CPC 7521)		None, except as indicated in the market access column.	е
	2) Residents are allowed to purchase telecom services in the territory of India according to the regulatory framework in the UAE and in the territory of India.		ne
	3) Duopoly. The TDRA will consider the feasibility of suppliers additional to the duopoly. The commercial presence is required and subject to 49% foreign equity limitation.	f e l	
a *	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizonta section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated the horizontal section.	in
	a1) Only companies with Commercial presence may provide telecom services.	1) None, except as indicated the market access column.	in

Modes of Supply:	1) Cross-bord	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-secto	or	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	N.		None, except as indicated in the	
		purchase telecom services in	market access column.	
		the territory of India according		
		to the regulatory framework in		
		the UAE and India		
		3) Duopoly. The TDRA will	3) None	
		consider the feasibility of		
		suppliers additional to the		
	14	duopoly. The commercial		
		presence is required and		
ē	i i	subject to 49% foreign equity		
	1	limitation.		
			4) Unbound, except as indicated in	٠
		indicated in the horizontal	the horizontal section.	
		section.		
. Circuit-swite	ched data			1
ransmission se	rvices (CPC	commercial presence may	the market access column.	
' 523**)		provide telecom services.		
		2) Residents are allowed		٦
		to purchase telecom services		
		in the territory of India	1	
	1	according to the regulatory	1	=
		framework in the UAE and in		*
		the territory of India.		
		3) Duopoly. The TDRA will	3) None.	
		consider the feasibility of		
**		suppliers additional to the	.1	
	*	duopoly. The commercial		

Modes of Supply:	1) Cross-borde	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Va.	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
		presence is required and subject to 49% foreign equity limitation.		
			4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizonta section.	
d. Telex Services (C	OPC 7523**)	Only companies with commercial presence may provide telecom services.	None, except as indicated in the market access column.	
		 Residents are allowed to purchase telecom services in India according to the regulatory framework in the UAE and in the territory of 	the market access column.	
		India. 3) Duopoly. The TDRA will consider the feasibility of		
		suppliers additional to the duopoly. The commercial presence is required and subject to 49% foreign equity limitation.		
		4) Unbound, except as	4) Unbound, except a indicated in the horizontal section.	S
e. Telegraph Ser 7522**)	vices (CPC	Only companies with commercial presence may provide telecom services.	None, except as indicated in the market access column.	1

Modes of Supply:	1) Cross-bord	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
Sector or sub-secto	r	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
		2) Residents are allowed to purchase telecom services in India according to the regulatory framework in the UAE and in the territory of India.	the market access column.	in
		3) Duopoly. The TDRA will consider the feasibility of suppliers additional to the duopoly. The commercia presence is required and subject to 49% foreign equity limitation.		
			4) Unbound, except indicated in the horizontal section	as ı.
. Facsimile s 7521** - 7529**)	services (CPC		1) None, except as indicated the market access column.	in
		2) Residents are allowed to purchase telecom services in India according to the regulatory framework in the UAE and in the territory of India.	the market access column.	in
		3) Duopoly. The TDRA will consider the feasibility of suppliers additional to the	f	

	ross-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3) Commercial Presence 4) Presence of natural persons
ector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access Limitations on National Treatment Additional Commitments
	duopoly. The commercial
	presence is required and
	subject to 49% foreign equity
	limitation.
	4) Unbound, except as 4) Unbound, except as indicated
	indicated in the horizontalin the horizontal section.
	section.
g. Private leased circuit	
CPC 7522** + 7523**)	commercial presence maythe market access column.
0.0.022	provide telecom services.
	provide telesem est mess.
	2) Residents are allowed2) None, except as indicated in
	to purchase telecom services the market access column.
	India according to the
	regulatory framework in the
	UAE and in the territory of
	India.
	2) Duanaly The TDDA will(2) None
	3) Duopoly. The TDRA will 3) None.
	consider the feasibility of
	suppliers additional to the
	duopoly. The commercial
	presence is required and
	subject to 49% foreign equity
	limitation.
	4) Unbound, except as 4) Unbound, except as indicated
	indicated in the horizontal in the horizontal section.
	section.
. Electronic mai	I (CPC1) Only companies with 1) None, except as indicated in
7523**)	commercial presence may the market access column.
	provide telecom services.

Modes of Supply:	1) Cross-bord	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
ector or sub-secto	r	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
		2) Residents are allowed to purchase telecom services in India according to the regulatory framework in the UAE and in the territory of India.	the market access column.	
		3) Duopoly. The TDRA will consider the feasibility of suppliers additional to the duopoly. The commercial presence is required and subject to 49% foreign equity limitation.		
,		4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except a indicated in the horizontal section.	S
Voice mail	(CPC 7523**)	Only companies with commercial presence may provide telecom services.	 None, except as indicated i the market access column. 	n
		2) Residents are allowed to purchase telecom services in India according to the regulatory framework in the UAE and in the territory of India.	the market access column.	n
	1	3) Duopoly. The TDRA will consider the feasibility of the suppliers additional to the		

		resence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	duopoly. The commercial presence is required and subject to 49% foreign equity limitation.	
	4) Unbound, except as 4) Unbound, except as indicated indicated in the horizontal the horizontal section.	
. On-line information database retrieval (CPC 7523	and 1) Only companies with 1) None, except as indicated a commercial presence may the market access column. provide telecom services.	in
	2) Residents are allowed 2) None, except as indicated to purchase telecom services the market access column. in the territory of India according to the regulatory framework in the UAE and in the territory of India.	in
	3) Duopoly. The TDRA will 3) None. consider the feasibility of suppliers additional to the duopoly. The commercial presence is required and subject to 49% foreign equity limitation.	
	4) Unbound, except as 4) Unbound, except a indicated in the horizontal indicated in the horizontal section.	as
k. Electronic interchange (EDI)(CPC 7523	data 1) Only companies with 1) None, except as indicated commercial presence may the access column. provide telecom services.	in

Modes of Supply:		supply 2) Consumption abroad		sence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector		mitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	in ac fra	purchase telecom services		
	su du pr su lin 4)	onsider the feasibility of appliers additional to the appliers additional to the appliers. The commercial esence is required and abject to 49% foreign equity nitation. Unbound, except as		
		prizontal section.	in the nonzontal section.	
facsimile services,		•	 None, except as indicated ir the market access column. 	
,	the the U <i>l</i>	Residents are allowed to urchase telecom services in e territory of India according to e regulatory framework in the AE and in the territory of that ate.	the market access column.	
	3)	Duopoly. The TDRA will	3) None.	

	1) Cross-borde	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector		Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
		consider the feasibility o suppliers additional to the duopoly. The commercia presence is required and subject to 49% foreign equity		To g
		limitation.	1.00	
		, ,	4) Unbound, except as indicate in the horizontal section.	ed
n. Code a	and protoco		1) None, except as indicated	in
conversion (n.a.)		, , ,	the market access column.	
		2) Residents are allowed	12) None, except as indicated	in
		to purchase telecom services in the territory of India according to the regulatory framework in the UAE and in the territory India.	a /	
		3) Duopoly. The TDRA will consider the feasibility of suppliers additional to the duopoly. The commercial presence is required and subject to 49% foreign equity limitation.	f e I d	
		4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizonta section.	s4) Unbound, except lindicated in the horizontal section	as

	rder supply 2) Consumption abroad		ce of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access		ditional Commitments
D. Audiovisual Services	1) Subject to obtaining		
		and approvals from competent	
a. Motion picture and video ta	pecompetent UAE media	UAE media authorities.	
production and distribution services (CPC 9611)	onauthorities.		
(3, 3, 3, 1,	2) None.	2) None.	
o. Motion picture projecti	1 '		
services (CPC 9612)		3) Unbound.	
(2.000)	allowed up to 49% and subject		
c. Sound recording (CPC \	The state of the s		
9611)	approvals from competent		
,	UAE media authorities.		
d. Audio Visual post producti			
services (CPC ver 2.0 9613)	4) Unbound, except as	4) Unbound, except as	
,		indicated in the horizontal section.	
	section.		
3. CONSTRUCTION AND	RELATED ENGINEERING SERV	<u>CES</u>	
A. <u>General</u>	1) Unbound.	1) Unbound.	
Construction Work for Buildin	gs		
(CPC 512)	2) None.		
		2) None.	
	45		
*	3)	3) None.	
	(i) Foreign equity is allowed up		
	to 49%. After two (2) years		
	from the entry into force of the		
	Agreement, foreign equity is		
	allowed up to 51% and after		
	seven (7) years, 70%.		
	(ii) Large scale infrastructure		
	projects such as airports		
	highways and sports facilities		

	rder supply 2) Consumption abroad	3) Commercial Presence	4) Presence of natural persons
ector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatme	ent Additional Commitments
	and projects that exceed 450		
	million US dollars, foreign		
	equity is allowed up to 75%.		
	After five years from the entry		
*	into force of the Agreement,		
	participation of foreign capital		
	for such high scale projects		
	will be allowed up to 100%.		
	For further clarity, foreign		
	companies established		
	pursuant to this paragraph (ii)		
	will not be allowed to		
	participate in any project that		
	is below 450 million US dollars.		
		4) Unbound, except	as
	indicated in the horizontal	indicated in the horizontal sec	tion.
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	section		
. General Construction We	ork 1) Unbound.	1) Unbound.	
or Civil Engineering (CPC 513	3)		_ O = 4
	2) None.	2) None.	===
	3)	3) None.	
	(i) Foreign equity is allowed up		
*	to 49%. After two (2) years		
	from the entry into force of the		
	Agreement, foreign equity is	3	
	allowed up to 51% and after	1	
	seven (7) years, 70%.		
	(ii) Large scale		
	infrastructure projects such as		
	airports, highways and sports		*

Modes of Supply:		er supply 2) Consumption abroad	3) Commercial Preser		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	or	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on Nationa	I Treatment	Additional Commitments
		facilities and projects that			
		exceed 450 million US dollars,			-9
		foreign equity is allowed up to			
		75%. After five (5) years from			
		the entry into force of the			
×		Agreement, participation of			
		foreign capital for such high			
		scale projects will be allowed			
		up to 100%. For further clarity,			
	,	foreign companies established			
		pursuant to this paragraph (ii)			
		will not be allowed to			
		participate in any project that			
		is below 450 million US dollars			
		4) Unbound, except as		except a	S
		indicated in the horizontal	indicated in the horizo	ontal section.	
		section.			
		1) Unbound.	1) Unbound.		
<u>Vork</u> (CPC 514 +	516)				
		2) None.	2) None.		1 2
			٥١		
		1-7 "	3) None.		
		(i) Foreign equity is allowed up			
		to 49% After two (2) years from			
		the entry into force of the			
	33.0	Agreement, foreign equity is			
		allowed up to 51% and after			
		seven (7) years, 70%.			
		(ii) Large scale infrastructure			i i
		projects such as airports,			
		highways and sports facilities			
		and projects that exceed 450			

Modes of Supply: 1) Cr	oss-border supply 2) Consumption abroad		Presence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
ector or sub-sector	million US dollars, foreign equity is allowed up to 75%. After five (5) years from the entry into force of the Agreement, participation of foreign capital for such large-scale projects will be allowed up to 100%. For further clarity, foreign companies established pursuant to this paragraph (ii) will not be allowed to participate in any project that is below 450 million US		Additional Commitments
	dollars. 4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	indicated in the horizontal section	as I.
D. <u>Building</u> Completion and Finishii CPC 517)	ng Work	1) Unbound. 2) None.	
	3) (i) Foreign equity is allowed up to 49%. After two (2) years from the entry into force of the Agreement, foreign equity is allowed up to 51% and after seven years, 70%. (ii) Large scale infrastructure projects such as airports, highways and sports facilities and projects that exceed 450		

Modes of Supply:	1) Cross-borde	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		Presence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector		Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	t Additional Commitments
		million US dollars, foreign equity is allowed up to 75%. After five (5) years from the entry into force of the Agreement, participation of foreign capital for such large-scale projects will be allowed up to 100%. For further clarity, foreign companies established pursuant to this paragraph (ii) will not be allowed to participate in any project that is below 450 million US dollars.		
			4) Unbound, except as indicated the horizontal section.	d in
E. <u>Other</u> :				
Pre-erection v construction sites (C		t1) Unbound.	1) Unbound.	
Special trade const (CPC 515)	truction work	(2) None.	2) None.	
` Renting services equipment for cor demolition of build	nstruction of ings or civi rks, with	3) (i)Foreign equity is allowed up to 49%. After two (2) years from the entry into force of the Agreement, foreign equity is allowed up to 51% and after seven years, 70%. (ii) Large scale infrastructure		

Modes of Supply:	1) Cross-borde	er supply 2) Consumption abroad	3) Commercial Presence	4) Presence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector		Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatme	ent Additional Commitments
		projects such as airports,		
		highways and sports facilities		
		and projects that exceed 450		
		million US dollars, foreign		
		equity is allowed up to 75%.		
		After five (5) years from the		
		entry into force of the		
		Agreement, participation of		
		foreign capital for such large-		
		scale projects will be allowed		
		up to 100%. For further clarity,		
		foreign companies established		
		pursuant to this paragraph (ii)		
		will not be allowed to		
		participate in any project that		
		is below 450 million US dollar.		
		4) Unbound except as	Unbound, except as indicate	ated in
		 Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal 	, ·	ated iii
		section.	the horizontal section.	
. DISTRIBUTION	ON SERVICE			
. Wholesale Tr		1) Unbound.	1) Unbound.	
ervices (CPC 622)		T) Griboaria.	i) Gribbaria.	
<u>lei vices</u> (Oi O 022)		2) Unbound.	2) Unbound.	
		2) Officialia.	z) Gribbaria.	
		3) Foreign equity is allowed up	3) None	
		to 49%.	0) 110.10.	
		4) Unbound, except as	4) Unbound, except as indica	ated in
		indicated in the horizontal		
*		section.		157

		er supply 2) Consumption abroad		sence of natural persons
Sector	or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
B.	Retailing Services	1) Unbound.	1) Unbound.	
•	Food Retailing Services (CPC 631)		2) Unbound.	
•	Non-food Retailing Services (CPC 632)	3) Foreign equity is allowed up to 49%.	3) None.	
		Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	 Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	
•	Sales of motor vehicles (CPC 6111)	1) Unbound.	1) Unbound.	
•	Sales of parts and accessories of motor vehicles (CPC 6113)	2) Unbound.	2) Unbound.	
•	Sales of motorcycles and snowmobiles and related	3) Foreign equity is allowed up to 49%.	3) None.	
	parts and accessories (CPC 6121)	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
C.	Franchising (CPC 8929)	1) Unbound.	1) Unbound.	
		2) Unbound.	2) Unbound.	
		3) Foreign equity is allowed up to 49%.	3) None.	
			Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-bore	der supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
EDUCATIONAL SERVICE	CES		
	1) None.	1) None.	
A. Secondary Education			
Services (CPC 922)			
n 1	2) None.	2) None.	
B. Higher Education Services	*		
(CPC 923)	3)		
((i) Foreign equity is allowed up	3) None.	
C. Adult Education (CPC 924)	to 100%.	,	
(11 11 1)	(ii) Natural persons of India		
D. Other Education Services:	may be required to obtain	1	
Excluding public education	authorisation from competen		
Exoluting public education	authorities to establish and		
	direct an education institution		
	and to teach; this may also be	I .	
	subject to the condition of		10
	suitability of school facilities		
	and ensuring high quality leve		
	of education.		
	or education.		
	4) Unbound except of	1) Unbound expent as indicated in	
	, , ,	4) Unbound, except as indicated in	
	indicated in the horizonta	the horizontal section.	
	section.		
6. ENVIRONMENTAL SERV		I.,	
A. <u>Sewage services</u> (CPC	1) None.	1) None.	
9401)	× **		
	2) None.	2) None.	
		7	
	3) Participation of foreign	3) None.	
	equity is allowed up to)	
	70%. After seven (7) years		
E_	from the entry into force of	f .	
	the Agreement, up to 100%		

	rder supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector		imitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	foreign equity will be allowed.		
	4) Unbound, except as 4 indicated in the horizontal section.) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
3. <u>Refuse disposal service</u> CPC 9402)	<u>s</u> 1) None. 1) None.	
	2) None. 2) None.	
	3) Participation of foreign3 equity is allowed up to 70%. After seven (7) years from the entry into force of the Agreement, up to 100% foreign equity will be allowed.) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as 4 indicated in the horizontal section.) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
C. <u>Sanitation and similar</u> services (CPC 9403)	1) None. 1) None.	
(2) None. 2) None.	
	3) Participation of foreign3 equity is allowed up to 70%. After seven (7) years from the entry into force of the Agreement, up to 100% foreign equity will be) None.	

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section	Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
0. Other			
Cleaning services for exhaust gases (CPC 94040)		1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Participation of foreigr equity is allowed up to 70%. After seven (7) years from the entry into force of the		
	entry into force of the Agreement, up to 100% foreign equity will be allowed.	I .	7.
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizonta section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	5
Treatment, remediation of contaminated/polluted soil	1) Unbound.	1) Unbound.	
and water (part of CPC 94060)	2) Unbound.	2) Unbound.	77
34000)	3) Foreign equity is limited to 70%. After seven (7) years from the entry into force of the Agreement, up to 100% foreign equity will be allowed.		
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	

	der supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
 Noise abatement services (CPC 9405) 	 None. None. 	 None. None. 	
		n3) None.	
	the Agreement, up to 100% foreign equity will be allowed.		
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	n
 Nature and landscape protection services (CPC 	1) None.	1) None.	
9406)	2) None.	2) None.	2
	3) Participation of foreign equity is allowed up to 70%. After seven (7) years	1	
f	from the entry into force o the Agreement, up to 100% foreign equity will be allowed.	6	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-bor	der supply 2) Consumption abroad	3) Commercial Presence 4) Pre	esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
 Other environmental protection services (CPC 	1) None.) None.	
9409)	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Participation of foreign	B) None.	
	equity is allowed up to		
	70%. After seven (7) years		
	from the entry into force of		
	the Agreement, up to 100%		
	foreign equity will be		
	allowed.		
	4) Unbound, except as	 Unbound, except as indicated ir 	1
	indicated in the horizontal	the horizontal section.	
	section.		
. FINANCIAL SERVICES			

Horizontal Commitments:

Commercial presence is allowed up to 100% foreign equity in Dubai International Financial Centre (DIFC) for the following activities: banking services (investment banking, corporate banking, and private banking); capital markets (equity, debt instruments, derivatives and commodity trading); asset management and fund registration; insurance and re-insurance; Islamic finance; business processing operations and ancillary services.

A. <u>Insurance and insurance-related services</u>⁴

Horizontal Commitments:

General conditions:

The absence of any limitation on the ability of a service consumer in the UAE to purchase the service in the territory of India does not signify a commitment to allow a non-resident service supplier to solicit business or to conduct active marketing in the territory of the UAE.

Commercial presence is subject to the provisions regarding the licensing and registration of foreign companies as contained in the UAE pertinent laws.

Within the context of paragraph 2 (a) of the WTO Annex on Financial Services, the UAE shall not be prevented from taking

⁴ Following five years after entry into force of the Agreement, the UAE will review and evaluate offering a commitment in the sub-sector "services auxiliary to insurance."

Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
neasures for prudential reasons	s such as minimum capital requ	uirement; minimum operating funds	requirement and approval for
ousiness activities.			
 i) Direct insurance (including co 			
a) Life - Life and health	1) Commercial presence is	1,	is
nsurance services	required.	required.	
CPC 81211 and CPC 81212	2) Unbound.	2) Unbound.	
Excluding pension fund	3) Transparent Economic	c3) None	
management.	Needs Test (ENT) shall apply	,	
management.	to the commercial presence fo		
	branches of new foreign		
	insurance companies as wel	II	
	as new branches of existing	9	
	foreign insurance companies		1 7
	This ENT shall be based or		
	criteria such as the provision		
	of new insurance services	1	
	increase of local demand and the conformance with	The state of the s	
	the conformance with international standards.	-	
	 Foreign equity is 		2.
	allowed up to 25% of the	I .	
	capital of UAE life and non-life		
	insurance companies.		
	• The establishment o	f	
	joint ventures with UAE life and	d	
	non- life insurance companies is	S	
	not allowed.		
		1) Unbound execut as indicate	۵
	4) Unbound, except as	(s) Unbound, except as indicate	<u>u</u>
	indicated in the horizonta section.	in the horizontal section.	

Modes of Supply: 1) Sector or sub-sector	Cross-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3) Commercial Presence 4) Presence of natural persons Limitations on Market Access Limitations on National Treatment Additional Commitments
,	
services	required for all non-life required for all non-life insurance
DD 0400	insurance services except services except marine and
CPC 8129	marine and aviation insurance. aviation insurance. None for
0	insurance None for marine and aviation marine and aviation insurance.
services	insurance.
	2) Unbound for all non-life Unbound for all non-life
	insurance services except insurance services except marine
	marine shipping and commercial aviation
	shipping and commercial insurance. None for marine and
	aviation insurance. None for aviation insurance.
	marine and aviation insurance.
	3) None.
	Transparent Economic Needs
	Test (ENT) shall apply to the
	commercial presence for
	branches of new foreign
9.5	insurance companies as well
	as new branches of existing
ÿ	foreign insurance companies.
	This ENT shall be based on
	criteria such as the provision
	of new insurance services,
	increase of local demand and
	the conformance with
	international standards.
	The establishment of joint
	ventures with UAE life and
	non- life insurance companies
	is not allowed.

	order supply 2) Consumption abroad) Presence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatmen	
		s 4) Unbound, except as indicate	ed in
	indicated in the horizonta	althe horizontal section.	
	section.		
(ii) Reinsurance retrocession	&1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
Other insurance services n.e (CPC 81299)	e.c.3) Foreign equity limited to 49%.	o3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except a indicated in the horizonta section.	s4) Unbound, except as indicate althe horizontal section.	ed in
iii) Insurance intermediation	on,1) Commercial presence i	s1) None, except as indicated in	the
	ncyrequired, except for marin		
services	shipping and commercia		
	aviation insurance and re	2-	
Only brokers dealing with dir	ectinsurance intermediatio	n	
nsurance ⁵ (CPC 8140**)	services. None for marin	e	
,	shipping and commercia	al	11
	aviation insurance an	d	
	reinsurance intermediatio	n	
	services.	"	
	2) Commercial processes i	s2) None, except as indicated ir	the
	required.	market access column.	i uic
	3) Foreign equity limited to	o 3) None.	

⁵ For greater certainty "Direct Insurance" means: Life and health services (CPC 81211 and CPC 81212) (excluding pension fund management.) and Non-life insurance services (including accident insurance (CPC 8129).

^{**} Indicates that the service specified constitutes only a part of the total range of activities covered by the CPC concordance.

	der supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	49%.		
	4) Unbound, except as indicated	4) Unbound, except as indicated in	
	in the horizontal section.	the horizontal section.	
(iv) Insurance consultancy (CPC 81402)	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Foreign equity limited to	3) None.	
	49%.		Particular Services
	4) Unbound, except as	4) Unbound, except as indicated in	n
	indicated in the horizontal	the horizontal section.	
	section.		
Actuarial services (CPC 81404		1) None, expect as indicated in	
	foreign service supplier mus		
	be registered at the UAE		
	Ministry of Economy. (The	1	
	registration requirement does		
	not prevent the foreign		= +1
	supplier from providing		
	services from the territory o		
	the other Party into the	The state of the s	
	territory of the UAE).		
	territory or the OAL).		
	2) None.		
	Z) NOTIE.	2) None.	
	2) Porticipation of forcing	, ,	
	3) Participation of foreign		
	capital limited to 49%.	3) None.	
	(A)	A) Umbarred avecation in diseased is	
	1 /	(4) Unbound, except as indicated in	
	indicated in the horizonta	the horizontal section.	
	section.		

Modes of Supply: 1) Cro	oss-border supply 2) Consumption abroad 3) Commercial Presence 4) Presence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access Limitations on National Treatment Additional Commitments
oss Adjustment, assessment and settlement services	risk1) Commercial presence is 1) Commercial presence is claim required. (CPC
31403)	Commercial presence is required.
	3) Foreign equity limited to 3) None. 49%.
	4) Unbound, except as 4) Unbound, except as indicated indicated in the horizontal in the horizontal section.
	section.
Banking and other	r financial services (excluding insurances) ⁶
v) Acceptance of o	
and other repayable fun	' ' '
he public	2) None. 2) None.
	3)
	No limitation for establishment3) None.
	of representative offices;
	Unbound for new licences for
. 37:	operating bank branches;
	Unbound for the expansion of
<i>(</i> 4)	activities of existing financial
	entities.
	Foreign equity is limited to 49%.
	4) Unbound, except as 4) Unbound, except as indicated in
	indicated in the horizontal the horizontal section.
	section.

⁶ Following five (5) years after entry into force of the Agreement, the UAE will review its commitments under mode 3(ii) in relation to new licenses for operating bank branches.

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-bor	der supply 2) Consumption abroad	3) Commercial Presence 4) P	resence of natural persons
ector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
vi) Lending of all types, ncluding consumer credit,	1) None.	1) None.	
nortgage credit, factoring and inancing of commercial	2) None.	2) None.	
ransaction	3) No limitation for establishment of representative offices; Unbound for new licences for operating bank branches; Unbound for the expansion of activities of existing financial entities; (iv) Foreign equity is limited to 49%.	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	ו
vii) Financial leasing	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	Y
	i. No limitation for establishment or representative offices; ii. Unbound for new licences for operating bank branches; iii. Unbound for the expansion of activities of existing financia entities;		

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-	border supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	iv. Foreign equity is limited		
	to 49%.	*	
	4) Unbound, except as	s4) Unbound, except a	as
	indicated in the horizonta	lindicated in the horizontal section	
	section.		
viii) All payment and money	/ 1) None.	1) None.	
ransmission services, includ			
credit, charge and debit card	•		
ravellers cheques and bank		2) None.	
drafts	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		
	3)	3) None.	
	(i) No limitation for	,	
	establishment of		
	representative offices;		
	(ii) Unbound for new licences		
	for operating bank branches;		
	(iii) Unbound for the expansion		
	of activities of existing financial		
	entities;		
	(iv) Foreign equity is limited		
	to 49%		
	10 49 70	11	
	4) Unbound, except	(4) Unbound, except as	
	as indicated in the horizontal	indicated in the horizontal section	
	section.	indicated in the nonzontal section	.
ix) Guarantees and	1) None.	1) None.	
commitments	T) NOTIG.	TOTION.	
Ommunents	2) None.	2) None.	
	Z) NOTIG.	Z) NOTIG.	
	3)	3) None.	*
	3) (i) No limitation fo	,	
	establishment o	I and the second	

Modes of Supply:	1) Cross-borde	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	4.00	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
		representative offices;		
		(ii) Unbound for new licences		
		for operating bank branches;		
		(iii) Unbound for the expansion		
		of activities of existing financial		
		entities;		
		(iv) Foreign equity is limited to		
		49%.		
		4) Unbound, except as	4) Unbound, except as	
		indicated in the horizontal	indicated in the horizontal section.	
		section.		
x) Trading for ow	n account or	1) None.	1) None.	
or account of			,	
whether on an exc	hange, in an			
over-the- counter	market or	2) None.	2) None.	
otherwise, the follow	ving:	,		
money market	instruments	3)	3) None.	
including cheq	ues, bills,	(i)No limitation for		
certificates of depos	sits);	establishment of		5
oreign exchange;		representative offices;		
lerivative products	including, but	(ii) Unbound for new licences		
not limited to,	futures and	for operating bank branches;		
ptions;		(iii) Unbound for the expansion		
exchange rate and	interest rate	of activities of existing financial	"	
nstruments, includ	ing products	entities;		
such as swaps,	forward rate			
greements;		(iv) Foreign equity is limited to		
ransferable securiti	es;	49%.		
ther negotiable	instruments		-	
nd financial asse	ts, including			as
oullion.		indicated in the horizontal section.	indicated in the horizontal section	

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-bo	rder supply 2) Consumption abroad			Presence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	-	mitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
xi) Participation	in 1) None.	1)	None.	
ssues of all kinds of securitie	1			
ncluding under-writing a	nd2) None.	2)	None.	11 1 2 2 2 2 2 2
lacement as agent (wheth	ner			
ublicly or privately) a	nd 3)	3)	None.	
rovision of services related	to(i) No limitation for	ď		
uch issues	establishment	f		
	representative offices;			
	(ii) Unbound for new licences	3		
	for operating bank branches;			
	(iii) Unbound for the expansion			
	of activities of existing financia	I		
	entities;			
	(iv) Foreign equity is limited to			,
	49%.			
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	,	Unbound, except as indicated	d in
	indicated in the horizonta	I	the horizontal section.	
	section.	_		
kii) Money broking.	1) None.	1)	None.	
	2) None.	2)	None.	
	3)	3)	None.	
	(i) No limitation for]		
	establishment	f		
	representative offices;			2
	(ii) Unbound for new licences	5		
	for operating bank branches;			
	(iii) Unbound for the expansion			
	of activities of existing financial			
	entities;			
	(iv) Foreign equity is limited to			

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-bord	ler supply 2) Consumption abroad	3) Commercial Presence 4) Pre	esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
		4) Unbound, except as indicated	
	indicated in the horizontal section.	in the horizontal section.	
(xiii) Asset management, (only cash or portfolio management,	1) None.	1) None.	
all forms of collective investmer schemes and management)	nt2) None.	2) None.	
	(i) No limitation for establishment of representative offices; (ii) Unbound for new licences for operating bank branches; (iii) Unbound for the expansion of activities of existing financial entities; (iv) Foreign equity is limited to 49%.		
	 Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	 Unbound, except as indicated ir the horizontal section. 	
(xiv) Provision and transfer of financial information, and	1) None.	1) None.	
financial data processing and related software.	2) None.	2) None.	
	No limitation for establishment of representative offices;	3) None.	
	Unbound for new licences for operating bank branches;		

	oorder supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	Unbound for the expansion of		
	activities of existing financia		The second secon
	entities;		
	Foreign equity is limited to		
	49%.		
	4) Unbound, except a		
	indicated in the horizonta section.	llindicated in the horizontal section.	
xv) Advisory and other auxi	* '	1) None.	
inancial services on all	the2) None.	2) None.	
activities listed in s	sub-3)	3) None.	
paragraphs (v) through	(xv), No limitation for establishment		
ncluding credit reference	and of representative offices;	14	
nalysis, investment	and Unbound for new licences for		
ortfolio research and adv	vice,operating bank branches;		
advice on acquisitions and o	n Unbound for the expansion of		
corporate restructuring and	activities of existing financial		
trategy	entities;		
<i>.</i>	Foreign equity is limited to		
	49%.		
	4) Unbound, except as	4) Unbound, except as	
	indicated in the horizontal	indicated in the horizontal section.	
	section.		a a
. HEALTH AND RELAT	ED SOCIAL SERVICES	×	
other than those listed under			
A. <u>Hospital Services</u> (C		1) None.	
(311)	3.7.13.13.	.,	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	2) 140110.	2) 110110.	4
	3)	3) None.	8 1
*	100% is allowed for foreign		
	equity, subject to the	7	

	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		resence of natural persons
ector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
	authorisation by the competent		
	authorities, which would be		
	based on the economic need		4 20 04 12 5 5
	tests taking into consideration		
	the number of hospital,		
	medical and health centres in		
	a given region.		
	Participation of foreign equity is		
	allowed up to 100% in Dubai		
	Health Care City. An economic		
	needs test will not be required.		
	4) Unbound, except as	4) Unbound, except a	as
		indicated in the horizontal section	
	section.	Indicated in the nonzontal section	
3) Other Human Health	1) None	1) None	
Services	I NOTICE	None	
CPC 9319, except CPC 93191)	2) None	2) None	
or 0 9019, except on 0 93191)	Z) NONE	Z) NOITE	3
	2) 100% is allowed for foreign	2) None	
	3) 100% is allowed for foreign	5) None	
	equity, subject to the		
	authorisation by the		-
	competent authorities,		
	which would be based on		
	the economic need tests		
	taking in to consideration		
	the number of hospital,		
	medical and health centres		
	in a given region.		
	Participation of foreign		
	equity is allowed up to		
	100% in Dubai Health Care		
	City. An economic needs		

	er supply 2) Consumption abroad	Commercial Presence 4) Presence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment Additional Commitments
	test will not be required. 4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.
9. <u>TOURISM AND TRAVEL</u>	RELATED SERVICES	
A. <u>Hotels and restaurant</u> (including catering) (CPC	7 '	1) None.
64110, 64120 & 642, 643)	2) None.	2) None.
	3) Hotels: foreign equity is allowed up to 49%. For hotels management only up to 70%. Restaurants: foreign equity is allowed up to 70%.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.
B. <u>Travel agencies and tour</u> operators services (CPC 7471)	4) Nava-	d) Name
Excluding Umra and Hajj	1) None.	1) None.
services and related services (i.e., Islamic pilgrimages	2) None.	2) None.
services and related services)	3) Unbound.	3) Unbound.
	4) Unbound.	4) Unbound.

	er supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
C. <u>Tourist guides services</u> (CPC 74720)	1) None. 2) None.	1) None. 2) None.	
Excluding Umra and Hajj services and related services	3) Foreign equity limited to 49%.	3) None.	
(i.e., Islamic pilgrimages services and related services)	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	n
10. RECREATIONAL CULTUR	RAL AND SPORTING SERVICE	(other than audiovisual services)	
A. <u>Entertainment</u> Services (including theatre, live	1) None.	1) None.	
bands and circus services) (CPC 9619)	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) Foreign equity is limited to 75%.	3) None.	
Only for theatre, live bands and			
circus services	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	 Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section. 	ו
B. <u>News Agency</u> Services (CPC 962 - Only in	1) Unbound.	1) Unbound.	
Dubai Media City)	2) Unbound.	2) Unbound.	
	3) 100% foreign equity is allowed.	3) Unbound.	
	4) Unbound.	4) Unbound.	
C. <u>Sporting and Other</u> Recreational Services (Only	1) Unbound.	1) Unbound.	

	der supply 2) Consumption abroad		esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
CPC 96491 - only parks and public gardens services)	2) Unbound.3) Foreign equity is limited to	2) Unbound.3) None.	
gardens services)	75%.	o) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as	4) Unbound, except as indicated	
	indicated in the horizontal section.	in the horizontal section.	
Library Services (CPC 96311)	1) None	1) None	
	2) None	2) None	
	3) Unbound	3) Unbound	
y.	4) Unbound except as	4) Unbound except as indicated in	וו
	indicated in horizontal	horizontal section	
11 TRANSPORT OFFICE	section		
11. TRANSPORT SERVICE		1	
A. <u>Maritime Transpo</u> <u>Services</u>			
International transport	1) None.	1) None.	The following services at the port are made available to
freight and passengers (CP0 7211 and 7212, less cabotag		2) None.	international maritime transport suppliers on non
transport services) Including th		3) None.	discriminatory terms and
following: Maintenance an	d- Freight: Foreign equity is	s	conditions:
repair of vessels	allowed up to 49%.		Pilotage
	- Passengers: Foreign equity is	3	Towing and tug assistance
	allowed up to 70%.		Provisioning, fueling and
	- Maintenance and repair o	f	watering
	vessels: None.		Garbage collecting and ballast waste disposal
		s4) Unbound, except as indicated i	
	indicated in the horizonta	the horizontal section.	Navigation aid services
	section.		Shore-based operational
			services essential to ship

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-be	order supply 2) Consumption abroad	3) Commercial Presence 4) Pr	resence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
			operations including communications, water and electrical supplies. Emergency repair facilities Anchorage, berth and berthing services
Maritime Auxiliary Services: Maritime cargo handling	1) None.	1) None.	
services ⁷ Storage and warehousing	2) None.	2) None.	
services (CPC742) Container station and depot services ⁸	3) Foreign equity is allowed up to 49%. ¹¹	p3) None.	
Maritime agency services ⁹ Maritime freight forwarding services ¹⁰	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated i the horizontal section.	n

⁷ "Maritime cargo handling services" means activities exercised by stevedore companies, including terminal operators, but not including the direct activities of dockers, when this workforce is organised independently of the stevedoring or terminal operator companies. The activities covered include the organisation and supervision of: the loading/discharging of cargo to/from a ship; the lashing/unlashing of cargo; the reception/delivery and safekeeping of cargos before shipment or after discharge.

- marketing and sales of maritime transport and related services, from quotation to invoicing, and issuance of bills of lading on behalf of the companies, acquisition resale of the necessary related services, preparation of documentation, and provision of business information;
- acting on behalf of the companies organizing the call of the ship or taking over cargoes when required."

⁸ "Container station and depot services, means activities consisting in storing containers, weather in port areas or inland, with a view to their stuffing/stripping, repairing and making them available for shipments."

⁹ "Maritime agency services, means activities consisting in representing, within a given geographic area, as an agent the business interests of one or more shipping lines or shipping companies, for the following purposes:

¹⁰ "Freight forwarding services" means the activity consisting of organizing and monitoring shipment operations on behalf of shippers, through the acquisition of transport and related services, preparation of documentation and provision of business information."

¹¹ Operations and functions maybe subject to specific services obligations set out by operators with concession from public authorities.

Modes of Supply: 1) Cross-bore	der supply 2) Consumption abroad	3) Commercial Presence 4) Pre	esence of natural persons
Sector or sub-sector	Limitations on Market Access	Limitations on National Treatment	Additional Commitments
Air Transport Services			
Maintenance and repair of aircraft and parts thereof	of1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) None.	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
Computer Reservation Systems	1) None.	1) None.	
	2) None.	2) None.	
	3) None.	3) None.	
	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	
C. Rail Transport Services	1) None.	1) None.	
Passenger transportation(CPC 7111)	2) None.	2) None.	1
Freight transportation (CPC 7112)	3) None.	3) None.	
Pushing and towing services (CPC 7130) Maintenance and repair of rail transport equipment (CPC 8868 Supporting services for rail transport services (CPC 743)	indicated in the horizonta section.	s4) Unbound, except as indicated in the horizontal section.	

ANNEX 8C Telecommunication Services (Referred to in Chapter 8)

ARTICLE 1 Scope

- 1. This Annex shall apply to measures affecting trade in telecommunications services.
- 2. This Annex shall apply subject to rules, regulations and licence conditions, as applicable within the territory of each Party. For greater clarity, for provision of services covered under this Annex, a service supplier is required to obtain a license from the designated authority.
- 3. This Annex shall not apply to measures affecting broadcasting services as defined in the laws and regulations of each Party.
- 4. Nothing in this Annex shall be construed:
 - (a) to require a Party to authorise a service supplier of the other Party to establish, construct, acquire, lease, operate or supply telecommunications networks or services, other than as provided for in its Schedule of Specific Commitments in Annex 8A (for India) or Annex 8B (for the UAE); or
 - (b) to require a Party (or to require a Party to oblige service suppliers in its Area) to establish, construct, acquire, lease, operate or supply telecommunications networks or services not offered to the public generally.

ARTICLE 2 Definitions

For the purposes of this Annex:

"cost-oriented rates" means rates based on cost, and may include a reasonable profit, and may involve different cost methodologies for different facilities or services;

"essential facilities" means facilities of a public telecommunications network or service that:

- (a) are exclusively or predominantly provided by a single or limited number of suppliers; and
- (b) cannot feasibly be economically or technically substituted in order to provide a service;

"intra-corporate communications" means telecommunications through which a company communicates within the company or with or among its subsidiaries, branches and, subject to the laws and regulations of each Party, affiliates. For these

purposes, the terms "subsidiaries", "branches" and, where applicable, "affiliates" shall be as defined by each Party. "Intra-corporate communications" in this Annex excludes commercial or non-commercial services that are supplied to companies that are not related subsidiaries, branches or affiliates, or that are offered to customers or potential customers;

"interconnection" means linking with suppliers providing public telecommunications networks or services in order to allow the users of one supplier to communicate with users of another supplier and to access services provided by another supplier;

"leased circuits" means telecommunications facilities between two or more designated points which are set aside for the dedicated use of, or availability to, particular users;

"major supplier" means a supplier which has the ability to materially affect the terms of participation (having regard to price and supply) in the relevant market for basic telecommunications services as a result of:

- (a) control over essential facilities; or
- (b) use of its position in the market;

"non-discriminatory" means treatment no less favourable than that accorded to any other user of like public telecommunications networks or services under like circumstances;

"public telecommunications network" means the public telecommunications infrastructure which permits telecommunications between and among defined network termination points, as provided for in the laws and regulations of each Party;

"public telecommunications service" means any telecommunications service required, explicitly or in effect, by a Party to be offered to the public generally. Such services may include, *inter alia*, telegraph, telephone, telex, and data transmission typically involving the transmission of customer-supplied information between two or more points without any end-to-end change in the form or content of the customer's information, as provided for in the laws and regulations of each Party;

"reference interconnection offer" means an interconnection offer extended by a major supplier and filed with or approved by a telecommunications regulatory body specifying rates, terms and conditions;

"supplier of public telecommunications" means a licensed operator of a Party;

"telecommunications dispute resolution body" means any body responsible for resolution of disputes concerning telecommunications;

"telecommunications regulatory body" means any body responsible for the regulation of telecommunications; and

"users" means service consumers and service suppliers.

¹ Such service should be provided by a licensed operator of a Party.

ARTICLE 3

Access to and Use of Public Telecommunications Networks and Services

- 1. Each Party shall ensure that any service supplier of the other Party is accorded access to and use of public telecommunications networks and services on reasonable and non-discriminatory terms and conditions, for the supply of a service included in its Schedule of Specific Commitments in Annex 8A (for India) or Annex 8B (for the UAE). This obligation shall be applied, *inter alia*, through paragraphs 2 6.
- 2. Each Party shall ensure that service suppliers of the other Party have access to and use of any public telecommunications networks or services offered through suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services of the former Party, within or across the border of the former Party, including private leased circuits, and to this end shall ensure, subject to paragraphs 5 and 6, that such service suppliers are permitted:
 - (a) to purchase or lease and attach terminal or other equipment which interfaces with the public telecommunications network and which is necessary to supply a supplier's services;
 - (b) to interconnect private leased or owned circuits with public telecommunications networks and services or with circuits leased or owned by another service supplier;
 - (c) to use operating protocols of the service supplier's choice in the supply of any service, other than as necessary to ensure the availability of telecommunications networks and services to the public generally; and
 - (d) to provide services to users over any leased or owned circuit(s) to the extent that the scope and type of such services are consistent with the laws and regulations of the Party.
- 3. Each Party shall ensure that service suppliers of the other Party may use public telecommunications networks and services for the movement of information within and across borders, including for intra-corporate communications of such service suppliers, and for access to information contained in data bases or otherwise stored in machine-readable form in the Party.
- 4. Notwithstanding paragraph 3, a Party may take such measures as are necessary to ensure the security and confidentiality of messages or to protect the personal data of users, subject to the requirement that such measures are not applied in a manner which would constitute a means of arbitrary or unjustifiable discrimination or a disguised restriction on trade in services.
- 5. Each Party shall ensure that no condition is imposed on access to and use of public telecommunications networks and services other than as necessary:
 - (a) to safeguard the public service responsibilities of suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services, in particular their ability to make their networks or services available to the public generally;

- (b) to protect the technical integrity of public telecommunications networks or services;
- (c) to ensure that service suppliers of the other Party do not supply services unless permitted pursuant to commitments in the former Party's Schedule of Specific Commitments in Annex 8A (for India) or Annex 8B (for the UAE); or
- (d) to ensure that such access to and use of public telecommunications networks and services shall not constitute a security and safety hazard and is not in contravention of any statute, rule or regulation (including those related to public policy of the Party) which are publicly available and applied without discrimination on the suppliers and users of services of similar categories.
- 6. Provided that they satisfy the criteria set out in paragraph 5, conditions for access to and use of public telecommunications networks and services may include:
 - (a) restrictions on resale or shared use of public telephone services;
 - (b) a requirement to use specified technical interfaces, including interface protocols, for the interconnection with such networks and services;
 - (c) requirements, where necessary, for the inter-operability of such services;
 - (d) type approval of terminal or other equipment which interfaces with the network and technical requirements relating to the attachment of such equipment to such networks;
 - (e) restrictions on interconnection of private leased or owned circuits with such networks or services or with circuits leased or owned by another service supplier; or
 - (f) notification, registration and licensing.
- 7. Notwithstanding the preceding paragraphs, each Party may, consistent with its level of development, place reasonable conditions on access to and use of public telecommunications networks and services necessary to strengthen its domestic telecommunications infrastructure and service capacity and to increase its participation in international trade in telecommunications services. Such conditions shall be specified in each Party's Schedule of Specific Commitments in Annex 8A (for India) or Annex 8B (for the UAE).

ARTICLE 4 Interconnection to be Ensured

Each Party shall ensure interconnection between a supplier of public telecommunications networks or services and any other suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services to the extent provided for in its laws and regulations.

ARTICLE 5 Mobile Number Portability

Each Party shall ensure that suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services in its Area provide number portability for mobile services designated by that Party on a timely basis and on reasonable terms and conditions.

ARTICLE 6 Resale

Each Party shall ensure that suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services in its Area do not impose unfair or discriminatory conditions or limitations on the provision of the resale services by suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services of the other Party.

ARTICLE 7 Treatment by Major Suppliers

- 1. Each Party shall ensure that any major supplier in its territory accords suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services of the other Party treatment no less favourable than such major supplier accords in like circumstances to itself, its subsidiaries, its affiliates, or any non-affiliated service supplier regarding:
 - (a) the availability, provisioning, rates, or quality of like public telecommunications networks or services; and
 - (b) the availability of technical interfaces necessary for interconnection.
- 2. Each Party shall monitor or assess such treatment referred to in paragraph 1 on the basis of whether such suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services, its subsidiaries, its affiliates, and non-affiliated service suppliers are in like circumstances.

ARTICLE 8 Competitive Safeguards

- 1. Each Party shall, through its relevant authorities, maintain appropriate measures for the purpose of preventing a major supplier from engaging in or continuing anti-competitive practices.
- 2. For the purposes of paragraph 1, anti-competitive practices shall include:
 - (a) engaging in anti-competitive cross-subsidisation;
 - (b) using information obtained from competitors with anti-competitive results; and
 - (c) not making available to suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services, on a timely basis technical information about essential facilities and commercially relevant information which are necessary for them to provide services.

ARTICLE 9 Interconnection with Major Suppliers

- 1. Each Party shall ensure that a major supplier in its Area provides interconnection with suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services of the other Party at any specified technically and commercially feasible point in the network. Such interconnection is provided:
 - (a) under non-discriminatory terms, conditions (including technical standards and specifications) and rates and of a quality no less favourable than that provided for its own like services or for like services of non-affiliated suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services or of its subsidiaries or other affiliates:
 - (b) in a timely fashion, on terms, conditions (including technical standards and specifications) and cost-oriented rates that are transparent, reasonable, having regard to economic feasibility, in a way that the service supplier need not pay for network components or facilities that it does not require for the services to be provided; and
 - (c) upon request, at points in addition to the network termination points offered to the majority of users, subject to charges that reflect the cost of construction of necessary additional facilities and mutually agreed terms and conditions.
- 2. Each Party shall endeavour to require the major suppliers in its Area to provide suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services of the other Party, interconnection with the major suppliers' unbundled network components or facilities for the provision of public telecommunications networks or services.
- 3. Implementation of paragraph 2 may be determined by each Party, depending upon the state of market conditions in the relevant markets as assessed by the Party in its Area.
- 4. Nothing in the preceding paragraphs shall prevent either Party from taking such measures as are necessary to protect the security of the networks in its Area subject to the requirement that such measures are not applied in a manner which would constitute a means of arbitrary or unjustifiable discrimination or a disguised restriction on trade in services.
- 5. It shall be ensured that a major supplier is required to allow other suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services who interconnect with the major supplier:
 - (a) to locate their equipment which is essential for interconnection at premises owned by the major supplier; or
 - to install their cables and lines which are essential for interconnection at premises, conduits, cable tunnels or telephone poles, owned by the major supplier,

where physically feasible and where no practical or viable alternatives exist, in order to interconnect smoothly with the essential facilities of the major supplier.

- 6. It shall be ensured that major suppliers are required to provide a reference interconnection offer for approval by the relevant regulatory authorities.
- 7. Each Party shall ensure that suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services of the other Party may interconnect their facilities and equipment with those of major suppliers in its area on the basis of:
 - (a) a reference interconnection offer containing the rates, terms, and conditions that the major supplier offers generally to suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services;
 - (b) the terms and conditions of an interconnection agreement.
- 8. Paragraphs 1, 2 and 5 through 7 are applied only to major suppliers that have control over essential facilities.
- 9. The procedures applicable for interconnection to a major supplier will be made publicly available.
- 10. It is ensured that a major supplier will make publicly available either its interconnection agreements or a reference interconnection offer.
- 11. A supplier of public telecommunications networks or services of a Party requesting interconnection with a major supplier in the Area of the other Party shall have recourse, either:
 - (a) at any time; or
 - (b) after a reasonable period of time which has been made publicly known,

to an independent domestic body in that other Party, which may be a telecommunications regulatory body or dispute resolution body, to resolve disputes regarding appropriate terms, conditions and rates for interconnection within a reasonable period of time, to the extent that these have not been established previously.

ARTICLE 10 Provisioning of Leased Circuit Services

- 1. Each Party shall ensure that a major supplier in its Area provides suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services of the other Party with leased circuit services that are public telecommunications services on terms and conditions, and at rates, that are not unduly unfavourable or disadvantageous.
- 2. Paragraph 1 shall be applied only to major suppliers that have control over essential facilities.

ARTICLE 11 Universal Service

Each Party shall administer any universal service obligation that it defines and maintains in a transparent, non-discriminatory, and competitively neutral manner.

ARTICLE 12 Public Availability of Licensing Criteria

- 1. Where a licence is required for the supply of a telecommunications service, a Party shall make publicly available:
 - (a) all the licensing criteria and the period of time normally required to reach a decision concerning an application for a licence; and
 - (b) the terms and conditions of individual licences.
- 2. The reasons for denial of a licence shall be made known to the applicant upon request.

ARTICLE 13 Independent Regulatory and Dispute Resolution Body

- 1. Each Party shall ensure that its telecommunications regulatory body and dispute resolution body are separate from, and not accountable to, any supplier of public telecommunications networks or services.
- 2. Each Party shall ensure that the decisions of, and the procedures used by, its telecommunications regulatory body and dispute resolution body are impartial with respect to all market participants.

ARTICLE 14 Allocation and Use of Scarce Resources

- 1. Each Party shall administer its procedures for the allocation and use of scarce telecommunications resources, including frequencies, numbers and rights of way, in an objective, timely, transparent and non-discriminatory manner.
- 2. Each Party shall make publicly available the current state of allocated frequency bands but shall not be required to provide detailed identification of frequencies allocated for specific government uses.
- 3. Each Party retains the right to exercise its spectrum and frequency management policies, which may affect the number of suppliers of public telecommunications network or services, provided that it does so in a manner that is consistent with this Agreement. Each Party also retains the right to allocate frequency bands taking into account current and future needs.

ARTICLE 15 Dispute Settlement and Appeal

- 1. Each Party shall ensure that suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services of the other Party have timely recourse to its telecommunications regulatory body or dispute resolution body to resolve disputes in accordance with the laws and regulations of the former Party.
- 2. Each Party shall ensure that any supplier of public telecommunications network or services aggrieved by a determination or decision of the relevant telecommunications regulatory body has the opportunity to appeal such determination or decision to an independent judicial or administrative authority.

ARTICLE 16 Transparency

Each Party shall ensure that relevant information on conditions affecting access to and use of public telecommunications networks and services is publicly available, including:

- (a) tariffs and other terms and conditions of service;
- (b) specifications of technical interfaces with such networks and services;
- (c) information on bodies responsible for the preparation and adoption of standards affecting such access and use;
- (d) conditions applying to attachment of terminal or other equipment, and
- (e) notifications, registration or licensing requirements, if any.

ARTICLE 17 Submarine Cable Systems

Each Party shall endeavour to provide reasonable and non-discriminatory treatment for access to submarine cable systems (including landing facilities) in its territory, where a supplier is authorised to operate a submarine cable facility as a public telecommunications service.

ARTICLE 18 Co-Location

Each Party shall endeavour to ensure that a major supplier which has control over essential facilities in its territory allows suppliers of public telecommunications networks or services of the other Party to locate their equipment at the major supplier's premises on a timely basis and on terms and conditions, including technical feasibility and space availability where applicable, and at rates, that are reasonable, non-discriminatory, and transparent.

ARTICLE 19 Enforcement

Each Party shall provide its competent authority with the authority to enforce the Party's measures relating to the obligations set out in Article 4 (Interconnection to be Ensured), Article 5 (Mobile Number Portability), Article 6 (Resale) and Article 7 (Treatment by Major Suppliers). That authority shall include the ability to impose effective sanctions, which may include financial penalties, injunctive relief (on an interim or final basis), or the modification, suspension or revocation of licences.

ANNEX 8D

Movement of Natural Persons Supplying Services (Referred to in Chapter 8)

ARTICLE 1 Scope

This Annex applies to measures by a Party affecting natural persons of the other Party covered by its Schedule of specific commitments.

ARTICLE 2 Provision of Information

- 1. In the application of Article 8.19 (Movement of Natural Persons) of this Agreement, each Party shall make publicly available, or shall ensure that its competent authorities make publicly available, information necessary for an effective application for the grant of entry, temporary stay and work in its territory. Such information shall be kept updated.
- 2. The information referred to in paragraph 1 shall include a description of, in particular:
 - (a) all categories of visas and work permits relevant to the entry, temporary stay and work of natural persons covered by this Annex;
 - (b) requirements and procedures for application for, and issuance of, first time entry, temporary stay and, where applicable, work permits, including information on documentation required, conditions to be met and method of filing; and
 - (c) requirements and procedures for application for, and issuance of, renewed temporary stay and, where applicable, work permits.
- 3. Each Party shall provide the other Party with details of relevant publications or websites where information referred to in paragraph 2 is made available.
- 4. Should the implementation of paragraph 1 prove not to be practicable for a Party, that Party shall provide the information referred to in paragraph 2, as well as any subsequent change thereto, to the other Party. In addition, that Party shall indicate to the other Party the contact details of an authority where service suppliers of the other Party can, upon request, obtain the information referred to under paragraph 2.

ARTICLE 3 Expeditious Application Procedures

1. The competent authorities of each Party shall process expeditiously applications for granting entry, temporary stay or work permits submitted by service suppliers of the other Party, including applications for extensions thereof.

- 2. If the competent authorities of a Party require additional information from the applicant in order to process its application, they shall notify the applicant without undue delay.
- 3. Upon request by the applicant, the competent authorities of a Party shall provide, without undue delay, information concerning the status of its application.
- 4. The competent authorities of each Party shall notify the applicant for entry, temporary stay or work permit of the outcome of its application without undue delay after a decision has been taken. The notification shall include the period of stay and any other terms and conditions.

+++

CHAPTER 9 DIGITAL TRADE

ARTICLE 9.1 Definitions

For the purposes of this Chapter:

"authentication" means the process of verifying or testing an electronic statement/communication or claim, in order to establish a level of confidence in the statement's or claim's reliability and ensuring the integrity of an electronic communication;

"customs duty" refers to any duty or charge of any kind imposed in connection with the importation of a product, but does not include any:

- (a) charge equivalent to an internal tax imposed in conformity with Article III of the GATT 1994;
- (b) anti-dumping or countervailing duty that is applied consistently with the provisions of Article VI of the GATT 1994, the Agreement on the Implementation of Article VI of the GATT 1994, and the Agreement on Subsidies and Countervailing Measures in Annex 1A to the WTO Agreement; or
- (c) fee or other charge in connection with importation commensurate with the cost of services rendered in conformity with Article VIII of the GATT 1994:

"digital or electronic signature" means data in digital or electronic form that is in, affixed to, or logically or cryptographically associated with, a digital or electronic document, and that may be used to identify or verify the signatory in relation to the digital or electronic document and indicate the signatory's approval of the information contained in the digital or electronic document and is as per the legal/regulatory frameworks of the Party;

"electronic transmission" or "transmitted electronically" means a transmission made using any electromagnetic means, including by photonic means;

"open data" means non-proprietary information, including data made freely available to the public by the Government, which is machine readable, free to use, reuse, and redistribute;

"personal data" means any information, including data, about or related to an identified or identifiable natural person, whether online or offline or any combination thereof and shall also include any inference drawn from such data for the purpose of profiling; and

"unsolicited commercial electronic message" means an electronic message which is sent for commercial or marketing purposes to an electronic address, without the consent of the recipient or despite the explicit rejection of the recipient, through

an internet service supplier or, telecommunications service provider to the extent provided for under the laws and regulations of each Party.

ARTICLE 9.2 Objectives

- 1. The Parties recognise the economic growth and opportunity that digital trade provides, the importance of avoiding barriers to its use and development, the importance of frameworks that promote consumer confidence in digital trade and the applicability of the WTO Agreement to measures affecting digital trade.
- 2. The Parties seek to foster an environment conducive to the further advancement of digital trade, including electronic commerce and the digital transformation of the global economy, by strengthening bilateral cooperation on these matters.
- 3. The Parties seek to enhance cooperation towards the development of digital trade bilaterally as well as globally.

ARTICLE 9.3 General Provisions

- 1. This Chapter shall apply to measures adopted or maintained by a Party that affect trade by electronic means.
- 2. This Chapter shall not apply to:
 - (a) government procurement;
 - (b) information held or processed by or on behalf of a Party, or measures related to such information, including measures related to its collection.
- 3. For greater certainty, the Parties affirm that measures affecting the supply of a service or good performed or delivered electronically are subject to the relevant provisions of Chapter 2 (Trade in Goods), Chapter 8 (Trade in Services), and Chapter 12 (Investment and Trade), including any Annex, exceptions or limitations set out in this Agreement that are applicable to such provisions. In the event of any conflict between this Chapter and Chapter 2 (Trade in Goods), Chapter 8 (Trade in Services), and Chapter 12 (Investment and Trade), the provisions of those Chapters shall prevail.
- 4. Neither Party shall have recourse to dispute settlement under Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement) for any matter arising under this Chapter.

ARTICLE 9.4 Paperless Trading

- 1. Each Party shall endeavour to:
 - (a) make trade administration documents available to the public in digital or electronic form; and

- (b) accept trade administration documents submitted electronically as the legal equivalent of the paper version of those documents.
- 2. Each Party shall endeavour to publish information on measures related to paperless trading.

ARTICLE 9.5 Domestic Electronic Transactions Framework

- 1. Each Party shall endeavour to maintain a legal framework governing electronic transactions consistent with the principles of the *UNCITRAL Model Law on Electronic Commerce* (1996).
- 2. Each Party shall endeavour to:
 - (a) avoid any unnecessary regulatory burden on electronic transactions; and
 - (b) facilitate input by interested persons in the development of its legal framework for electronic transactions, including in relation to trade documentation.

ARTICLE 9.6 Authentication

- 1. Except in circumstances otherwise provided for under its law, a Party shall not deny the legal validity of a signature solely on the basis that the signature is in digital or electronic form.
- 2. Neither Party shall adopt or maintain measures regarding authentication that would:
 - (a) prohibit parties to an electronic transaction from mutually determining the appropriate authentication methods for that transaction; or
 - (b) prevent parties to an electronic transaction from having the opportunity to establish before judicial or administrative authorities that their transaction complies with any legal requirements with respect to authentication.
- 3. Notwithstanding paragraph 2, a Party may require that, for a particular category of transactions, the method of authentication meets certain performance standards or is certified by an authority accredited in accordance with its laws and regulatory frameworks.
- 4. The Parties shall endeavour to mutually recognise digital or electronic signatures in accordance with their laws and regulatory frameworks.

ARTICLE 9.7 Digital Identities

Recognising that cooperation between the Parties on digital identities for natural persons and enterprises will promote connectivity and further growth of digital trade, and recognising that each Party may take different legal and technical approaches to digital identities, the Parties shall endeavour to pursue mechanisms to promote cooperation between their respective digital identity regimes. This may include:

- (a) developing appropriate cooperation frameworks involving each Party's implementation methods of digital identities; and
- (b) enhancing cooperation on understanding the legal and technical frameworks and implementation methodologies and endeavouring to cooperate in various international forums.

ARTICLE 9.8 Online Consumer Protection

- 1. The Parties recognise the importance of adopting and maintaining transparent and effective measures to protect consumers from misleading, deceptive and fraudulent commercial practices when they engage in digital trade.
- 2. Each Party shall endeavour to adopt or maintain consumer protection laws to proscribe misleading, deceptive and fraudulent commercial activities that cause harm or potential harm to consumers engaged in digital trade.¹
- 3. The Parties recognise the importance of cooperation between their respective consumer protection authorities in order to enhance consumer protection.
- 4. Each Party shall endeavour to publish information on the consumer protection it provides to consumers, including how:
 - (a) consumers can pursue remedies; and
 - (b) businesses can comply with any legal requirements.

ARTICLE 9.9 Unsolicited Commercial Electronic Messages

- 1. Each Party shall endeavour to adopt or maintain measures regarding unsolicited commercial electronic messages that:
 - (a) require a supplier of unsolicited commercial electronic messages to facilitate the ability of a recipient to prevent ongoing reception of those messages;

¹ For greater certainty, a Party may comply with the obligation in this paragraph by adopting or maintaining measures such as generally-applicable consumer protection laws or regulations or sector-or medium-specific laws or regulations regarding consumer protection.

- (b) require the consent, as specified in the laws and regulations of each Party, of recipients to receive commercial electronic messages; or
- (c) otherwise provide for the minimisation of unsolicited commercial electronic messages.
- 2. Each Party shall endeavour to provide recourse against a supplier of unsolicited commercial electronic messages that does not comply with a measure adopted or maintained in accordance with paragraph 1.
- 3. The Parties shall endeavour to cooperate in appropriate cases of mutual concern regarding the regulation of unsolicited commercial electronic messages.

ARTICLE 9.10 Personal Data Protection

- 1. The Parties recognise the economic and social benefits of protecting the personal data of persons who conduct or engage in electronic transactions and the contribution that this makes to enhancing consumer confidence in digital trade.
- 2. To this end, each Party shall endeavour to adopt or maintain a legal framework that provides for the protection of the personal data of the users of digital trade.² In the development of any legal framework for the protection of personal data, each Party shall endeavour to take into account principles and guidelines of relevant international organisations.
- 3. Each Party shall endeavour to publish information on the personal data protection it provides to users, including how:
 - (a) individuals can pursue remedies; and
 - (b) businesses can comply with any legal requirements.
- 4. The Parties shall endeavour to cooperate, to the extent possible, regarding the protection of personal information or personal data transferred from a Party.

ARTICLE 9.11 Cross-Border Flow of Information

The Parties recognise the importance of the flow of information in facilitating trade, and acknowledge the importance of protecting personal data. As such, the Parties shall endeavour to promote electronic information flows across borders subject to their laws and regulatory frameworks.

² For greater certainty, a Party may comply with the obligation in this paragraph by adopting or maintaining measures such as a comprehensive privacy, personal information or personal data protection laws, and sector-specific laws covering privacy.

ARTICLE 9.12 Open Data

- 1. The Parties recognise that facilitating public access to and use of open data contributes to stimulating economic and social welfare, competitiveness, productivity improvements and innovation. Each Party shall endeavour to ensure that such open data is allowed to be searched, retrieved, used, reused, and redistributed freely by the public, to the maximum extent possible, subject to its laws and regulations.
- 2. The Parties shall endeavour to cooperate to identify ways in which each Party can expand access to, and use of open data, with a view to enhancing and generating business, and research opportunities.

ARTICLE 9.13 Digital Government

- 1. The Parties recognise that technology can enable more efficient and agile government operations, improve the quality and reliability of government services, and enable governments to better serve the needs of their citizens and other stakeholders.
- 2. To this end, the Parties shall endeavour to develop and implement programs to digitally transform their respective government operations and services, which may include:
 - (a) adopting open and inclusive government processes focusing on accessibility, transparency, and accountability in a manner that promotes digital inclusion and overcomes digital divides;
 - (b) promoting cross-sectoral and inter-governmental coordination and collaboration on digital agenda issues;
 - (c) shaping government processes, services and policies with digital inclusivity in mind;
 - (d) promoting public digital platforms, digital public goods, and common digital enablers for efficient government service delivery;
 - (e) leveraging emerging technologies to build capabilities to facilitate proactive responses to natural calamities, disasters, and crises;
 - (f) leveraging artificial intelligence and other emerging technologies in government for the efficient planning, delivery and monitoring of public policies;
 - (g) developing rules and ethical principles for the trustworthy and responsible use of emerging technologies; and
 - (h) promoting initiatives to raise the level of digital capabilities and skills of both the populace and the government workforce.

- 3. Recognising that the Parties can benefit by sharing their experiences with digital government initiatives, the Parties shall endeavour to cooperate on activities relating to the digital transformation of government and government services, which may include:
 - (a) exchanging information and experiences on digital government programmes and policies;
 - (b) sharing best practices on digital government and the digital delivery of government services; and
 - (c) providing advice or training, including through exchange of officials, to assist the other Party in building digital government capacity.

ARTICLE 9.14 Cooperation on Digital Products

- 1. The Parties shall cooperate to mutually promote each other's digital products on the basis that:
 - (a) such digital products are created, produced, published and stored in the territory of the other Party; and
 - (b) the author, performer, producer or developer of such digital products is a person of the other Party.
- 2. Paragraph 1 is subject to relevant exceptions, limitations or reservations set out in this Agreement or its Annexes, if any.
- 3. This Article does not apply to measures affecting the electronic transmission of a series of text, video, images, sound recordings, and other products scheduled by a content provider for audio and/or visual reception, and for which the content consumer has no choice over the scheduling of the series.

ARTICLE 9.15 Customs Duties

- 1. Each Party shall maintain its current practice of not imposing customs duties on electronic transmissions between the Parties.
- 2. For greater certainty, paragraph 1 shall not preclude a Party from imposing internal taxes, fees or other charges on content transmitted digitally or electronically, provided that such taxes, fees or charges are imposed in a manner consistent with this Agreement.
- 3. Each Party may adjust its practice referred to in paragraphs 1 and 2 with respect to any further outcomes in the WTO Decisions on customs duties on electronic transmission within the framework of the Work Programme on Electronic Commerce.

ARTICLE 9.16 Digital and Electronic Invoicing

- 1. The Parties recognise the importance of digital and electronic invoicing to increase the efficiency, accuracy and reliability of commercial transactions. Each Party also recognises the benefits of ensuring that the systems used for digital and electronic invoicing within its territory are in accordance with the legal and regulatory frameworks used in the other Party's territory.
- 2. Each Party shall endeavour to ensure that the implementation of cross-border measures related to digital and electronic invoicing in its territory are based on international frameworks.
- 3. The Parties recognise the economic importance of promoting the global adoption of digital and electronic invoicing systems. including through international frameworks. To this end, the Parties shall endeavour to:
 - (a) promote, encourage, support or facilitate the adoption of digital and electronic invoicing by enterprises;
 - (b) promote the existence of policies, infrastructure and processes that support digital and electronic invoicing;
 - (c) generate awareness of, and build capacity for, digital and electronic invoicing; and
 - (d) share best practices and promote the adoption of international digital and electronic invoicing systems.

ARTICLE 9.17 Digital and Electronic Payments

Recognising the rapid growth of digital and electronic payments, in particular those provided by non-bank, non-financial institutions and financial technology enterprises, the Parties shall endeavour to support the development of efficient, safe and secure cross-border digital and electronic payments by:

- (a) promoting interoperability and the interlinking of digital electronic payment infrastructures;
- (b) encouraging innovation and competition in digital and electronic payments services;
- (c) facilitate the use of open platforms and architectures such as tools and protocols provided for through Application Programming Interfaces (APIs) and encourage payment service providers to safely and securely make APIs for their products and services available to third parties, where possible, to facilitate greater interoperability, innovation and competition in electronic payments; and

(d) facilitate innovation and competition and the introduction of new financial and electronic payment products and services in a timely manner, such as through adopting regulatory and industry sandboxes.

ARTICLE 9.18 Principles on Access to and Use of the Internet for Digital Trade

To support the development and growth of digital trade, each Party recognises that consumers in its territory should be able to:

- (a) access and use services and applications of their choice, unless prohibited by the Party's laws and regulatory framework; and
- (b) connect their choice of devices to the internet, provided that such devices do not harm the network and are not otherwise prohibited by the Party's laws and regulatory frameworks.

ARTICLE 9.19 Cyber Security

The Parties have a shared vision to promote secure digital trade and recognise that threats to cybersecurity undermine confidence in digital trade. Accordingly, the Parties recognise the importance of:

- (a) building the capabilities of their appropriate competent authorities responsible for computer security incident response; including through exchange of best practices;
- (b) using existing collaboration mechanisms to further cooperate on matters that affect the cyber security of the digital infrastructure of the Parties with an aim to build safe and secure cyber space; and
- (c) promoting the development of a strong public and private workforce in the area of cybersecurity, including possible initiatives relating to mutual recognition of qualifications.

ARTICLE 9.20 Cooperation

Recognising the importance of digital trade to their collective economies, the Parties shall endeavour to maintain a dialogue on regulatory matters relating to digital trade with a view to sharing information and experiences, as appropriate, including on related laws, regulations and their implementation and best practices with respect to digital trade, including in relation to:

- (a) online consumer protection;
- (b) personal data protection;
- (c) anti-money laundering and sanctions compliance for digital trade;
- (d) unsolicited commercial electronic messages;

- (e) authentication;
- (f) intellectual property concerns with respect to digital trade;
- (g) challenges for small and medium-sized enterprises in digital trade;
- (h) digital government;
- (i) digital identities; and
- (j) any other area mutually agreed by the Parties.

CHAPTER 10 GOVERNMENT PROCUREMENT

ARTICLE 10.1 Definitions

For the purposes of this Chapter:

- "construction service" means a service that has as its objective the realisation by whatever means of civil or building works, based on Division 51 and 52 of the United Nations Provisional Central Product Classification (CPC);
- "electronic reverse auction" means an online, real-time purchasing technique utilised by the procuring entity to select the successful supplier, which involves presentation by suppliers of successively more favourable bids during a scheduled period of time and automatic evaluation of bids;
- "in writing" or "written" means any worded or numbered expression that can be read, reproduced, and may be later communicated, and may include electronically transmitted and stored information;
- "limited tendering" means a procurement method whereby the procuring entity contacts a supplier or suppliers of its choice;
- "multi-use list" means a list of suppliers that a procuring entity has determined to satisfy the conditions for participation in that list, and that the procuring entity intends to use more than once:
- "notice of intended procurement" means a notice published by a procuring entity inviting interested suppliers to submit a request for participation, a tender, or both;
- "open tendering" means a procurement method whereby all interested suppliers may submit a tender;
- "procuring entity" means an entity listed in Annex 10A (for India) or Annex 10B (for the UAE);
- "qualified supplier" means a supplier that a procuring entity recognises as having satisfied the conditions for participation;
- "selective tendering" means a procurement method whereby the procuring entity invites only qualified suppliers to submit a tender;
- "services" include construction services, unless specified otherwise;
- "supplier" means a person or group of persons that provides or could provide a good or service to a procuring entity; and
- "technical specification" means a tendering requirement prescribed by a covered entity that:

- (a) lays down the characteristics of goods or services to be procured, including quality, performance, safety, and dimensions, or the processes and methods for their production or provision; or
- (b) addresses terminology, symbols, packaging, marking, or labelling requirements, as they apply to a good or service.

ARTICLE 10.2 General provisions

- 1. The Parties recognise the importance of government procurement in trade relations and set as their objective the effective, reciprocal and gradual opening of their government procurement markets, in order to maximise, *inter alia*, competitive opportunities for the suppliers of the Parties.
- 2. The Parties recognise the importance of government procurement as a tool in furthering the expansion of domestic production and trade so as to promote growth and employment, with due consideration of the balance between optimum utilisation of resources and requirements.
- 3. The Parties recognise that the commitments under this Chapter should be sufficiently flexible to accommodate the specific circumstances and needs of each Party.
- 4. The Parties recognise the importance of transparent measures regarding government procurement, of carrying out procurements in a transparent and impartial manner and of avoiding conflicts of interest and corrupt practices, in accordance with applicable international instruments, such as the United Nations Convention Against Corruption.

ARTICLE 10.3 Scope

Application of Chapter

- 1. This Chapter applies to any measure regarding covered procurement.
- 2. The provisions of this Chapter do not affect the rights and obligations provided for in Chapter 2 (Trade in Goods) and Chapter 8 (Trade in Services).
- 3. For the purposes of this Chapter, except when done with a view to commercial sale or resale or for use in the production or supply of goods or services for commercial sale or resale, covered procurement means government procurement:
 - (a) of a good, service or any combination thereof as specified in each Party's Schedule in Annex 10A (for India) or Annex 10B (for the UAE);
 - (b) by any contractual means, including: purchase; rental or lease, with or without an option to buy;

- (c) for which the value, as estimated in accordance with paragraphs 7 and 8, equals or exceeds the relevant threshold specified in a Party's Schedule under Annex 10A (for India) or Annex 10B (for the UAE), at the time of publication of a notice of intended procurement;
- (d) by a procuring entity; and
- (e) that is not otherwise excluded from coverage under this Agreement.

Activities Not Covered

- 4. Unless otherwise provided in a Party's Schedule under Annex 10A (for India) or Annex 10B (for the UAE), this Chapter does not apply to:
 - (a) the acquisition or rental of land, existing buildings or other immovable property or the rights thereon;
 - (b) non-contractual agreements or any form of assistance that a Party, including its procuring entities, provides, including cooperative agreements, grants, loans, equity infusions, guarantees, subsidies, fiscal incentives, and sponsorship arrangements;
 - (c) the procurement or acquisition of: fiscal agency or depository services; liquidation and management services for regulated financial institutions; or services related to the sale, redemption and distribution of public debt, including loans and government bonds, notes and other securities;
 - (d) public employment contracts; or
 - (e) procurement:
 - (i) conducted for the specific purpose of providing international assistance, including development aid;
 - (ii) funded under the particular procedure or condition of an international organisation, or funded by international grants, loans, or other assistance where the applicable procedure or condition would be inconsistent with this Agreement; or
 - (iii) conducted under the particular procedure or condition of an international agreement relating to the stationing of troops or relating to the joint implementation by the signatory countries of a project.

Schedules

- 5. Each Party shall specify the following information in its Schedule under Annex 10A (for India) or Annex 10B (for the UAE):
 - in Section A, the central government entities for which procurement is covered by this Chapter;

- (b) in Section B, the services, other than construction services, covered by this Chapter;
- (c) in Section C, the construction services covered by this Chapter;
- (d) in Section D, General Notes;
- (e) in Section E, Procurement Information.

Compliance

6. Each Party shall ensure that its procuring entities comply with this Chapter in conducting covered procurements. No procuring entity shall prepare or design a procurement, or otherwise structure or divide a procurement into separate procurements in any stage of the procurement, or use a particular method to estimate the value of a procurement, in order to avoid the obligations of this Chapter.

Valuation

- 7. In estimating the value of a procurement for the purposes of ascertaining whether it is a covered procurement, a procuring entity shall include the estimated maximum total value of the procurement over its entire duration, taking into account:
 - (a) all forms of remuneration, including any premium, fee, commission, interest or other revenue stream that may be provided for under the contract such as taxes, duties, logistical support, financing cost, staff, remuneration rates;
 - (b) the value of any option clause; and
 - (c) any contract awarded at the same time or over a given period to one or more suppliers under the same procurement.
- 8. If the total estimated maximum value of a procurement over its entire duration is not known, the procurement shall be deemed a covered procurement, unless otherwise excluded under this Agreement.

ARTICLE 10.4 Exceptions

- 1. Nothing in this Chapter shall be construed to prevent any Party from taking any action or not disclosing any information which it considers necessary for the protection of its essential security interests relating to the procurement of arms, ammunition or war materials, or to procurement indispensable for national security or for national defence purposes.
- 2. For the purpose of this Chapter, Article XX of the GATT 1994 and its interpretative note shall apply *mutatis mutandis* to the procurement of goods, and Article XIV of the GATS including its footnotes shall apply *mutatis mutandis* to the procurement of services.

3. Additionally, subject to the requirement that the measure is not applied in a manner that would constitute a means of arbitrary or unjustifiable discrimination between Parties where the same conditions prevail, or a disguised restriction on international trade between the Parties, nothing in this Chapter shall be construed to prevent a Party, including its procuring entities, from adopting or maintaining a measure relating to the good or service of a person with disabilities, of philanthropic or not-for-profit institutions, or of prison labour.

ARTICLE 10.5 General Principles

National Treatment and Non-Discrimination

- 1. With respect to any measure regarding covered procurement, unless otherwise specified in this Chapter, each Party, including its procuring entities, shall accord immediately and unconditionally to the goods and services of the other Party and to the suppliers of the other Party, treatment no less favourable than the treatment that the Party, including its procuring entities, accords to domestic goods, services, and suppliers.
- 2. With respect to a measure regarding covered procurement, no Party, including its procuring entities, shall:
 - (a) treat a locally established supplier less favourably than another locally established supplier on the basis of degree of foreign affiliation to or ownership by a person of the other Party; or
 - (b) discriminate against a locally established supplier on the basis that the good or service offered by that supplier for a particular procurement is a good or service of the other Party.
- 3. All purchase orders under contracts awarded for covered procurement shall be subject to paragraphs 1 and 2.

Procurement Methods

4. A procuring entity shall use an open tendering procedure for covered procurement unless Article 10.9 (Qualification of Suppliers) or Article 10.11 (Limited Tendering) applies.

Rules of Origin

5. For the purposes of covered procurement, a Party shall not apply rules of origin to goods or services imported from or supplied from the other Party that are different from the rules of origin the Party agreed to in Chapter 3 (Rules of Origin) of this Agreement. For those goods not incorporated in Chapter 3 (Rules of Origin), the relevant rules of origin in the laws and regulations of the Parties shall apply.

Measures Not Specific to Procurement

6. Paragraphs 1 and 2 shall not apply to customs duties and charges of any kind imposed on or in connection with importation, the method of levying such duties and

charges, other import regulations or formalities, and measures affecting trade in services other than measures governing covered procurement.

Use of Electronic Means

- 7. The Parties shall endeavour, within the context of their commitment, to promote electronic commerce with the view to providing opportunities for e-procurement.
- 8. When conducting covered procurement by electronic means, a procuring entity shall:
 - (a) ensure that the procurement is conducted using financial systems, information technology systems, and software, including those related to authentication and encryption of information, that are generally available and interoperable with other generally available financial systems, information technology systems, and software; and
 - (b) establish and maintain mechanisms that ensure the integrity of information which provide opportunities to suppliers, including requests for participation in tenders.

ARTICLE 10.6 Publication of Procurement Information

- 1. Each Party shall promptly publish any measure of general application relating to covered procurement, and any change or addition to this information.
- 2. Each Party shall list in Section E of its Schedule under Annex 10A (for India) or Annex 10B (for the UAE) the paper or electronic means through which the Party publishes the information described in paragraph 1 and the notices required by Article 10.7 (Notices of Intended Procurement), paragraph 3 of Article 10.9 (Qualification of Suppliers), and paragraph 3 of Article 10.17 (Transparency and Post-Award Information).
- 3. Each Party shall, on request, provide an explanation in response to an inquiry relating to the information referred to in paragraph 1.

ARTICLE 10.7 Notices of Intended Procurement

- 1. For each covered procurement, except in the circumstances described in Article 10.11 (Limited Tendering), a procuring entity shall publish a notice of intended procurement through the appropriate paper or electronic means listed in Annex 10A (for India) or Annex 10B (for the UAE). The notices shall remain readily accessible to the public until at least the expiration of the time period for responding to the notice or the deadline for submission of the tender.
- 2. The notices shall, if accessible by electronic means, be provided free of charge for central government entities that are covered under Annex 10A (for India)

or Annex 10B (for the UAE), through a single point of access or through links in a single electronic portal.

- 3. Unless otherwise provided in this Chapter, each notice of intended procurement shall include the following information, unless that information is provided in the tender documentation that is made available free of charge to all interested suppliers at the same time as the notice of intended procurement:
 - (a) the name and address of the procuring entity and other information necessary to contact the procuring entity and obtain all relevant documents relating to the procurement, and the cost and terms of payment to obtain the relevant documents, if any;
 - (b) a description of the procurement, including, if appropriate, the nature and quantity of the goods or services to be procured and a description of any options, or the estimated quantity if the quantity is not known;
 - (c) if applicable, the time-frame for delivery of goods or services or the duration of the contract;
 - (d) if applicable, the address and any final date for the submission of requests for participation in the procurement;
 - (e) the address and the final date for the submission of tenders;
 - (f) the language or languages in which tenders or requests for participation may be submitted, if other than an official language of the Party of the procuring entity;
 - (g) a list and a brief description of any conditions for participation of suppliers, that may include any related requirements for specific documents or certifications that suppliers must provide;
 - (h) if, pursuant to Article 10.9 (Qualification of Suppliers), a procuring entity intends to select a limited number of qualified suppliers to be invited to tender, the criteria that will be used to select them and, if applicable, any limitation on the number of suppliers that will be permitted to tender;
 - (i) if, pursuant to Article 10.10 (Electronic Reverse Auction), a procuring entity intends to use an electronic reverse auction, all conditions, including the date and time of the auction, rules for participation, valid bid increments, how to bid, and whether the auction is divided into successive phases; technical information needed to participate in the auction; the relevant information concerning the electronic equipment used; and the arrangements and technical specifications for connection; and
 - (j) an indication that the procurement is covered by this Chapter.

4. For greater certainty, paragraph 3 does not preclude a Party from charging a fee for tender documentation if the notice of intended procurement includes all of the information set out in paragraph 3.

Notice of Planned Procurement

5. Each Party shall encourage its procuring entities to publish, as early as possible in the fiscal year, information regarding the entities' indicative procurement plans in the e-procurement portal.

ARTICLE 10.8 Conditions for Participation

- 1. A procuring entity shall limit any conditions for participation in a covered procurement to those conditions that ensure that a supplier has the legal and financial capacities and the commercial and technical abilities to fulfil the requirements of that procurement.
- 2. A procuring entity shall ensure that all conditions of participation and exclusion of suppliers are present in the tender documentation.
- 3. In establishing the conditions for participation, a procuring entity:
 - (a) shall not impose the condition that, in order for a supplier to participate in a procurement, the supplier has previously been awarded one or more contracts by a procuring entity of a given Party or that the supplier has prior work experience in the territory of that Party; and
 - (b) may require relevant prior experience if essential to meet the requirements of the procurement.
- 4. In assessing whether a supplier satisfies the conditions for participation, a procuring entity shall:
 - (a) evaluate the financial capacity and the commercial and technical abilities of a supplier;
 - (b) base its evaluation solely on the conditions that the procuring entity has specified in advance in notices or tender documentation.
- 5. If there is supporting evidence, a Party, including its procuring entities, may exclude a supplier on grounds such as:
 - (a) bankruptcy or insolvency;
 - (b) false declarations;

- (c) significant or persistent deficiencies in the performance of any substantive requirement or obligation under a prior contract or contracts;
- (d) final judgments in respect of serious crimes or other serious offences;
- (e) professional misconduct or actions or omissions that adversely reflect on the commercial integrity of the supplier; or
- (f) failure to pay taxes.

ARTICLE 10.9 Qualification of Suppliers

Registration Systems and Qualification Procedures

- 1. A Party, including its procuring entities, may maintain a supplier registration system under which interested suppliers are required to register and provide certain information and documentation.
- 2. No Party, including its procuring entities, shall adopt or apply any registration system or qualification procedure with the purpose or the effect of creating unnecessary obstacles to the participation of suppliers of the other Party in its procurement.

Selective Tendering

- 3. If a procuring entity intends to use selective tendering, the procuring entity shall:
 - (a) publish a notice of intended procurement that invites qualified suppliers to submit a request for participation in a covered procurement; and
 - (b) include in the notice of intended procurement the information specified in subparagraphs 3(a), (b), (d), (g), (h), (i) and (j) of Article 10.7 (Notices of Intended Procurement).
- 4. The procuring entity shall:
 - (a) publish the notice sufficiently in advance of the procurement to allow interested suppliers to request participation in the procurement;
 - (b) provide, by the commencement of the time period for tendering, at least the information in subparagraphs 3(c), (e), and (f) of Article 10.7 (Notices of Intended Procurement) to the qualified suppliers that it notifies as specified in Article 10.15 (Time Periods); and
 - (c) allow all qualified suppliers to submit a tender, unless the procuring entity stated in the notice of intended procurement a limitation on the number of suppliers that will be permitted to tender and the criteria or justification for selecting the limited number of suppliers.

5. If the tender documentation is not made publicly available from the date of publication of the notice referred to in paragraph 3, the procuring entity shall ensure that the tender documentation is made available at the same time to all the qualified suppliers selected in accordance with subparagraph 4(c).

Multi-Use Lists

- 6. A Party, including its procuring entities, may establish or maintain a multi-use list, provided that it publishes annually, or otherwise makes continuously available by electronic means, a notice inviting interested suppliers to apply for inclusion in the list. The notice shall include:
 - (a) a description of the goods and services, or categories thereof, for which the list may be used;
 - (b) the conditions for participation to be satisfied by suppliers for inclusion in the list and the methods that the procuring entity or other government agency will use to verify a supplier's satisfaction of those conditions;
 - (c) the name and address of the procuring entity or other government agency and other information necessary to contact the procuring entity and to obtain all relevant documents relating to the list;
 - (d) the period of validity of the list and the means for its renewal or termination or, if the period of validity is not provided, an indication of the method by which notice will be given of the termination of use of the list;
 - (e) the deadline for submission of applications for inclusion in the list, if applicable; and
 - (f) an indication that the list may be used for procurement covered by this Chapter, unless that indication is publicly available through information published pursuant to paragraph 2 of Article 10.6 (Publication of Procurement Information).
- 7. A Party, including its procuring entities, that establishes or maintains a multiuse list, shall include in the list, within a reasonable period of time, all suppliers that satisfy the conditions for participation set out in the notice referred to in paragraph 6.
- 8. If a supplier that is not included in a multi-use list submits a request for participation in a procurement based on the multi-use list and submits all required documents, within the time period provided for in Article 10.15 (Time Periods), a procuring entity shall examine the request. The procuring entity shall not exclude the supplier from consideration in respect of the procurement unless the procuring entity is not able to complete the examination of the request within the time period allowed for the submission of tenders.

Information on Procuring Entity Decisions

- 9. A procuring entity or other entity of a Party shall promptly inform any supplier that submits a request for participation in a procurement or application for inclusion in a multi-use list of the decision with respect to the request or application.
- 10. If a procuring entity or other entity of a Party rejects a supplier's request for participation or application for inclusion in a multi-use list, ceases to recognise a supplier as qualified, or removes a supplier from a multi-use list, the entity shall promptly inform the supplier and on request of the supplier, promptly provide the supplier with a written explanation of the reason for its decision.

ARTICLE 10.10 Electronic Reverse Auction

- 1. A procuring entity may use electronic reverse auctions only under the following circumstances:
 - (a) it is feasible for the procuring entity to formulate a detailed description of the subject matter of the procurement;
 - (b) there is a competitive market of bidders anticipated to be qualified to participate in the electronic reverse auction, so that effective competition is ensured; and
 - (c) the sole criterion to be used by the procuring entity in determining the successful bid is price.
- 2. If a procuring entity intends to use electronic reverse auctions, the procuring entity shall:
 - (a) solicit bids through an invitation to the electronic reverse auction to be published or communicated; and
 - (b) include in the invitation details relating to access to and registration for the auction, opening and closing of the auction, and norms for conduct of the auction.

ARTICLE 10.11 Limited Tendering

- 1. Subject to paragraph 2 and provided that it does not use this provision to protect domestic suppliers, or in a manner that discriminates against suppliers of the other Party, a procuring entity may use limited tendering.
- 2. If a procuring entity uses limited tendering, it may choose, according to the nature of the procurement, not to apply Article 10.7 (Notices of Intended Procurement), Article 10.8 (Conditions for Participation), Article 10.9 (Qualification of Suppliers), Article 10.12 (Negotiations), Article 10.13 (Technical Specifications), Article 10.14 (Tender Documentation), Article 10.15 (Time Periods), or Article 10.16 (Treatment of Tenders and Awarding of Contracts). A procuring entity may use limited tendering only under the following circumstances:

- (a) if, in response to a prior notice, invitation to participate, or invitation to tender:
 - (i) no tenders were submitted or no suppliers requested participation,
 - (ii) no tenders were submitted that conform to the essential requirements in the tender documentation,
 - (iii) no suppliers satisfied the conditions for participation, or
 - (iv) the tenders submitted were collusive,

provided that the procuring entity does not substantially modify the essential requirements set out in the notices or tender documentation;

- (b) if the good or service can be supplied only by particular supplier(s) and no reasonable alternative or substitute good or service exists for any of the following reasons:
 - (i) the requirement is for a work of art,
 - (ii) the protection of patents, copyrights, or other exclusive rights, or
 - (iii) due to an absence of competition for technical reasons;
- (c) for additional deliveries by the original supplier or its authorised agents, of goods or services that were not included in the initial procurement if a change of supplier for such additional goods or services:
 - (i) cannot be made for technical reasons such as requirements of interchangeability or interoperability with existing equipment, software, services, or installations procured under the initial procurement, or due to conditions under original supplier warranties, and
 - (ii) would cause significant inconvenience or substantial duplication of costs for the procuring entity;
- (d) if a procuring entity procures a prototype or a first good or service that is intended for limited trial or that is developed at its request in the course of, and for, a particular contract for research, experiment, study, or original development. Original development of a prototype or a first good or service may include limited production or supply in order to incorporate the results of field testing and to demonstrate that the prototype or the first good or service is suitable for production or supply in quantity to acceptable quality standards, but does not include quantity production or supply to establish commercial viability or to recover research and development costs. Subsequent procurements of these newly developed goods or services, however, shall be subject to this Chapter;

- (e) if additional services that were not included in the initial contract conducted through methods other than limited tendering, but that were within the objectives of the original tender documentation have, due to unforeseeable circumstances, become necessary to complete the construction services described therein. However, the total value of contracts awarded for additional services may not exceed fifty percent (50%) of the value of the initial contract, except in rare situations;
- (f) for new services consisting of the repetition of similar services which conform to a basic project for which an initial contract was awarded and for which the entity has indicated in the notice of intended procurement concerning the initial service that limited tendering procedures might be used in awarding contracts for such new services;
- (g) for purchases made under exceptionally advantageous conditions that only arise in the very short term, such as from unusual disposals, liquidation, bankruptcy, or receivership, but not for routine purchases from regular suppliers;
- (h) if a contract is awarded to the winner of a design contest, provided that:
 - (i) the contest has been organised in a manner that is consistent with this Chapter, and
 - (ii) the contest is judged by an independent jury with a view to award design contract to the winner; or
 - (iii) in so far as is necessary if, for reasons of urgency brought about by events unforeseeable by the procuring entity, the good or service could not be obtained in time by means of open or selective tendering.
- 3. For each contract awarded in accordance with paragraph 2, a procuring entity shall maintain a record, that includes the name of the procuring entity, the value and kind of good or service procured, and a statement that indicates the circumstances and conditions described in paragraph 2 that justified the use of limited tendering.

ARTICLE 10.12 Negotiations

- 1. A Party may provide for its procuring entities to conduct negotiations in the context of covered procurement if:
 - (a) the procuring entity has indicated its intent to conduct negotiations in the notice of intended procurement required under Article 10.7 (Notices of Intended Procurement);
 - (b) it appears from the evaluation that no tender is obviously the most advantageous in terms of the specific technical evaluation criteria set out in the notice of intended procurement or tender documentation;
 - (c) there is a need to clarify the terms and conditions;

- (d) all bids exceed the allocated prices provided for in the procuring entity's budget;
- (e) there is a need for consultation with the supplier who submitted the tender with the lowest price.
- 2. A procuring entity shall ensure that any elimination of suppliers participating in negotiations is carried out in accordance with the evaluation criteria set out in the notice of intended procurement or tender documentation.

ARTICLE 10.13 Technical Specifications

- 1. A procuring entity shall not prepare, adopt, or apply any technical specification or prescribe any conformity assessment procedure with the purpose or effect of creating an unnecessary obstacle to trade between the Parties.
- 2. In prescribing the technical specifications for the good or service being procured, a procuring entity shall, where it deems appropriate:
 - (a) set out the technical specifications in terms of performance and functional requirements, as far as possible, rather than design or descriptive characteristics; and
 - (b) base the technical specifications on international standards or on national technical regulations, national standards, or building codes, where applicable, in conformity with the Party's laws and regulations.
- 3. A procuring entity shall not prescribe technical specifications that require or refer to a particular trademark, trade name, brand or copyright, unless there is no other sufficiently precise or intelligible way of describing the procurement requirements and provided that, in these cases, the procuring entity includes words such as "or equivalent" in the tender documentation.
- 4. A procuring entity shall not seek or accept, in a manner that would have the effect of precluding competition, advice that may be used in the preparation or adoption of any technical specification for a specific procurement from a person that may have a commercial interest in the procurement.
- 5. For greater certainty, this Article is not intended to preclude a procuring entity from preparing, adopting, or applying technical specifications to promote the conservation of natural resources or the protection of the environment.
- 6. For greater certainty, this Chapter is not intended to preclude a Party, or its procuring entities, from preparing, adopting, or applying technical specifications required to protect sensitive government information, including specifications that may affect or limit the storage, hosting, or processing of such information outside the territory of the Party.

ARTICLE 10.14 Tender Documentation

- 1. A procuring entity shall promptly make available or provide on request to any interested supplier tender documentation that includes all information necessary to permit the supplier to prepare and submit a responsive tender. Unless already provided in the notice of intended procurement, that tender documentation shall include a complete description of:
 - (a) the procurement, including the nature, scope and, if known, the quantity of the good or service to be procured or, if the quantity is not known, the estimated quantity and any requirements to be fulfilled, including any technical specifications, conformity certification, plans, drawings, or instructional materials;
 - (b) any conditions for participation, including any financial guarantees, information, and documents that suppliers are required to submit;
 - (c) all criteria to be considered in the awarding of the contract and the relative importance of those criteria;
 - (d) if there will be a public opening of tenders, the date, time, and place for the opening;
 - (e) any date for delivery of a good or supply of a service; and
 - (f) any other terms or conditions relevant to the evaluation of tenders.
- 2. To the extent possible and subject to any applicable fees, an entity should make relevant tender documentation publicly available through electronic means or a computer-based telecommunications network openly accessible to all suppliers.
- 3. In establishing any date for the delivery of a good or the supply of a service being procured, a procuring entity shall take into account factors such as the complexity of the procurement.
- 4. A procuring entity shall promptly reply to any reasonable request for relevant information by an interested or participating supplier, provided that the information does not give that supplier an advantage over other suppliers.

Modifications

- 5. If, prior to the award of a contract, a procuring entity modifies the evaluation criteria or requirements set out in a notice of intended procurement or tender documentation provided to a participating supplier, or amends, or re-issues a notice or tender documentation which affects the terms contained therein, it shall publish or provide those modifications, or the amended or re-issued notice or tender documentation:
 - (a) to all suppliers that are participating in the procurement at the time of the modification, amendment, or re-issuance, if those suppliers are known to the procuring entity issuing the tender notice for that specific

- procurement, and in all other cases, in the same manner as the original information was made available; and
- (b) in adequate time to allow those suppliers to modify and re-submit their initial tender, if appropriate.

ARTICLE 10.15 Time Periods

- 1. A procuring entity shall, consistent with its own reasonable needs, provide sufficient time for a supplier to prepare and submit a request for participation and responsive tender, taking into account factors such as:
 - (a) the nature and complexity of the procurement;
 - (b) the extent of subcontracting anticipated; and
 - (c) the time necessary for transmitting tenders by non-electronic means from foreign as well as domestic points where electronic means are not used.

Such time periods, including any extension of the time-periods, shall be the same for all interested or participating suppliers.

2. The time period for procurement shall be in accordance with each Party's laws and regulations.

ARTICLE 10.16 Treatment of Tenders and Awarding of Contracts

Treatment of Tenders

- 1. A procuring entity shall receive, open and treat all tenders under procedures that guarantee the fairness and impartiality of the procurement process and the confidentiality of tenders.
- 2. If the tender of a supplier is received after the time specified for receiving tenders, the procuring entity shall not penalise that supplier if the delay is due solely to the mishandling on the part of the procuring entity.
- 3. A procuring entity shall not discriminate between the participating suppliers in providing an opportunity to correct unintentional errors of form between the opening of tenders and the awarding of the contract.

Awarding of Contracts

4. To be considered for an award, a tender shall be submitted in writing and shall, at the time of opening, comply with the essential requirements set out in the notice and tender documentation and submitted by a supplier who satisfies the conditions for participation.

- 5. Unless a procuring entity determines that it is not in the public interest to award a contract, it shall award the contract to the supplier that the procuring entity has determined to be fully capable of fulfilling the terms of the contract and that, based solely on the evaluation criteria specified in the notice and tender documentation, submits:
 - (a) the most advantageous tender; or
 - (b) if price is the sole criterion, the lowest price.
- 6. If a procuring entity receives a tender with a price that is abnormally lower than the prices in other tenders submitted, it may verify with the supplier that it satisfies the conditions for participation and is capable of fulfilling the terms of the contract. If the procuring entity determines that the bidder has substantially failed to demonstrate its capability to deliver the contract at the offered price, the procuring entity may reject the tender.
- 7. A procuring entity shall not use options, cancel a covered procurement, or modify or terminate awarded contracts in order to avoid the obligations of this Chapter.

ARTICLE 10.17 Transparency and Post-Award Information

Information Provided to Suppliers

- 1. A procuring entity shall promptly inform suppliers that have submitted a tender of the contract award decision. The procuring entity may do so in writing or through the prompt publication of a notice, provided that the notice includes the date of award. If a supplier has requested the information in writing, the procuring entity shall provide it in writing.
- 2. Subject to Article 10.18 (Disclosure of Information), a procuring entity should keep a provision in the tender document to enable an unsuccessful supplier to request an explanation for its rejection. The procuring entity shall disclose the reasons for rejection where an explanation is sought by the unsuccessful supplier.

Maintenance of Records

3. A procuring entity shall maintain the documentation and records relating to tendering procedures and contract awards for covered procurement, including the records provided for in paragraph 3 of Article 10.11 (Limited Tendering), for at least three (3) years after the award of a contract.

ARTICLE 10.18 Disclosure of Information

Provision of Information to Parties

1. On request of the other Party, a Party shall provide promptly information necessary to demonstrate whether a procurement was conducted fairly, impartially and in accordance with this Chapter, including, if applicable, information on the

characteristics and relative advantages of the successful tender, without disclosing confidential information. The Party that receives the information shall not disclose it to any supplier, except after consulting with, and obtaining the agreement of, the Party that provided the information.

Non-Disclosure of Information

- 2. Notwithstanding any other provision of this Chapter, a Party, including its procuring entities, shall not, except to the extent required by any law, rule, regulation, procedure or practice of a Party or with the written authorisation of the supplier that provided the information, disclose information that would prejudice legitimate commercial interests of a particular supplier or that might prejudice fair competition between suppliers.
- 3. Nothing in this Chapter shall be construed to require a Party, including its procuring entities, authorities, and review bodies, to disclose confidential information if that disclosure:
 - (a) would impede law enforcement;
 - (b) might prejudice fair competition between suppliers;
 - (c) would prejudice the legitimate commercial interests of particular persons, including the protection of intellectual property;
 - (d) would be contrary to the public interest; or
 - (e) would affect the security interests of a Party;
- 4. Article 1.8 (Confidential Information) shall not apply to this Chapter.

ARTICLE 10.19 Ensuring Integrity in Procurement Practices

Each Party shall ensure that criminal or administrative measures exist to address corruption in its government procurement. These measures may include procedures to render ineligible for participation in the Party's procurements, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time, suppliers that the Party has determined to have engaged in fraudulent or other illegal actions in relation to government procurement in the Party's territory. Each Party shall also ensure that it has in place policies and procedures to eliminate to the extent possible or manage any potential conflict of interest on the part of those engaged in or having influence over a procurement.

ARTICLE 10.20 Domestic Review

1. Each Party shall maintain, establish, or designate at least one impartial administrative or judicial authority (review authority) that is independent of its procuring entities to review, in a non-discriminatory, timely, transparent, and effective manner, a challenge or complaint by a supplier that there has been:

- (a) a breach of this Chapter; or
- (b) a failure of a procuring entity to comply with the Party's measures implementing this Chapter, in cases where the supplier does not have a right to directly challenge a breach of this Chapter under the law of the Party;

arising in the context of a covered procurement, in which the supplier has, or had, an interest. The procedural rules for these complaints shall be in writing and made generally available.

- 2. In the event of a complaint by a supplier, arising in the context of covered procurement in which the supplier has, or had, an interest, that there has been a breach or a failure as referred to in paragraph 1, the Party of the procuring entity conducting the procurement shall encourage, if appropriate, the procuring entity and the supplier to seek resolution of the complaint through consultations. The procuring entity shall accord impartial and timely consideration to the complaint in a manner that is not prejudicial to the supplier's participation in ongoing or future procurement or to its right to seek corrective measures under the administrative or judicial review procedure.
- 3. If a body other than the review authority initially reviews a complaint, a Party shall ensure that the supplier may appeal the initial decision to the review authority that is independent of the procuring entity that is the subject of the complaint.
- 4. If the review authority has determined that there has been a breach or a failure as referred to in paragraph 1, a Party may limit compensation for the loss or damages suffered to either the costs reasonably incurred in the preparation of the tender or in bringing the complaint, or both.
- 5. Each Party shall ensure that, if the review authority is not a court, its review procedures are conducted in accordance with the following procedures:
 - (a) a supplier shall be allowed sufficient time to prepare and submit a complaint in writing, which in no case shall be less than ten (10) days from the time when the basis of the complaint became known or reasonably should have become known to the supplier;
 - (b) a procuring entity shall respond in writing to a supplier's complaint and provide all relevant documents to the review authority;
 - (c) a supplier that initiates a complaint shall be provided an opportunity to reply to the procuring entity's response before the review authority takes a decision on the complaint; and
 - (d) the review authority shall provide its decision on a supplier's complaint in a timely manner, in writing, with an explanation of the basis for the decision.
- 6. Each Party shall adopt or maintain procedures that provide for:

- (a) prompt interim measures, pending the resolution of a complaint, to preserve the supplier's opportunity to participate in the procurement and to ensure that the procuring entities of the Party comply with its measures implementing this Chapter; and
- (b) corrective action that may include compensation under paragraph 4.

The procedures may provide that overriding adverse consequences for the interests concerned, including the public interest, may be taken into account when deciding whether those measures should be applied. Just cause for not acting shall be provided in writing.

ARTICLE 10.21 Modifications and Rectifications of Annex

- 1. A Party shall notify any proposed modification or rectification (modification) to its Schedule under Annex 10A (for India) or Annex 10B (for the UAE) by circulating a notice in writing to the other Party through the Joint Committee. A Party shall provide compensatory adjustments for a change in coverage if necessary to maintain a level of coverage comparable to the coverage that existed prior to the modification. The Party may include the offer of compensatory adjustment in its notice.
- 2. A Party is not required to provide compensatory adjustments to the other Party if the proposed modification concerns one of the following:
 - (a) a procuring entity over which the Party has effectively eliminated its control or influence in respect of covered procurement by that procuring entity; or
 - (b) rectifications of a purely formal nature and minor modifications to its Schedule under Annex 10A (for India) or Annex 10B (for the UAE), such as:
 - (i) changes in the name of a procuring entity,
 - (ii) the merger of one or more procuring entities listed in its Schedule,
 - (iii) the separation of a procuring entity listed in its Schedule into two or more procuring entities that are all added to the procuring entities listed in the same Section of the Annex, or
 - (iv) changes in website references,

and the other Party does not object under paragraph 3 on the basis that the proposed modification does not concern subparagraph (a) or (b).

3. If a Party considers that its rights under this Chapter are affected by a proposed modification that is notified under paragraph 1, it shall notify the other Party of any objection to the proposed modification within forty-five (45) days of the date of circulation of the notice.

- 4. If a Party objects to a proposed modification, including a modification regarding a procuring entity on the basis that government control or influence over the entity's covered procurement has been effectively eliminated, that Party may request additional information, including information on the nature of any government control or influence, with a view to clarifying and reaching agreement on the proposed modification, including the procuring entity's continued coverage under this Chapter. The modifying Party and the objecting Party shall make every attempt to resolve the objection through consultations. If the Parties are unable to resolve the objection through consultations, the objecting Party may make an appropriate compensatory adjustment to its coverage to maintain a level of coverage comparable to that existing prior to the modification.¹
- 5. The Joint Committee shall modify Annex 10A (for India) or Annex 10B (for the UAE) to reflect any agreed modification.

ARTICLE 10.22

Facilitation of Participation by Micro, Small and Medium Enterprises (MSMEs)

- 1. The Parties recognise the important contribution that MSMEs can make to economic growth and employment and the importance of facilitating the participation of MSMEs in government procurement.
- 2. If a Party maintains a measure that provides preferential treatment for its MSMEs, the Party shall ensure that the measure, including the criteria for eligibility, is transparent.
- 3. To facilitate participation by MSMEs in covered procurement, each Party shall, to the extent possible and if appropriate:
 - (a) provide comprehensive procurement-related information that includes a definition of MSMEs in a single electronic portal;
 - (b) endeavour to make all tender documentation available free of charge;
 - (c) conduct procurement by electronic means or through other new information and communication technologies; and
 - (d) consider the size, design, and structure of the procurement, including the use of subcontracting by MSMEs.
- 4. Each Party reserves the right to apply a preferential procurement policy for its MSMEs in accordance with its laws and regulations.

ARTICLE 10.23 Financial Obligations

1. This Chapter does not entail any financial obligations to the Parties.

¹ For greater certainty, the objecting Party shall not make a compensatory adjustment for the modifications described in paragraph 2.

2. Each Party is responsible for any financial expenses incurred to fulfil its role under this Chapter.

ARTICLE 10.24 Language

To improve market access to each Party's procurement market, each Party shall, where possible, use the English language in its publication of materials or information pursuant to Article 10.6 (Publication of Procurement Information), including in the publications listed in Section E of each Party's Schedule under Annex 10A (for India) and Annex 10B (for the UAE).

ARTICLE 10.25 Dispute Settlement Mechanism

Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement) shall not apply to this Chapter. The non-application of Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement) shall be subject to review after three (3) years from the date of the entry into force of this Agreement. In the course of the review, Parties shall give due consideration to the application of Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement) to either the whole or part(s) of this Chapter. Such a review shall be completed within four (4) years from the date of the entry into force of this Agreement.

ANNEX 10A Schedule of India (Referred to in Chapter 10)

Section A:

I. Central Government Entities covered by the provisions of this Chapter

Thresholds:

Chapter 10 only covers procurement by entities listed in this Section, in accordance with the following thresholds:

All Goods Threshold: [SDR 20,000,000]
All Services Threshold: [SDR 20,000,000]
Threshold: [SDR 20,000,000]

II. List of Central Government Entities

This Chapter only covers the procuring entities listed below.

- 1. Ministry of Finance
- 2. Department of Economic Affairs
- 3. Department of Expenditure
- 4. Department of Revenue
- 5. Department of Investment and Public Asset Management (DIPAM)
- 6. Department of Financial Services
- 7. Ministry of Commerce and Industry
- 8. Department of Commerce
- 9. Department of Promotion of Industry and Internal Trade
- 10. Ministry of External Affairs
- 11. Ministry of Health and Family Affairs
- 12. Department of Health and Family Welfare
- 13. Ministry of Ayush
- 14. Ministry of Education
- 15. Department of School Education and Literacy
- 16. Department of Higher Education
- 17. Ministry of Law and Justice
- 18. Department of Legal Affairs
- 19. Legislative Department
- 20. Department of Justice
- 21. Ministry of Environment, Forest and Climate Change
- 22. Ministry of Culture
- 23. Ministry of New and Renewable Energy

- 24. Ministry of Power
- 25. Ministry of Housing and Urban Affairs
- 26. Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports
- 27. Department of Youth Affairs
- 28. Department of Sports
- 29. Ministry of Skill Development and Entrepreneurship
- 30. Ministry of Social Justice and Empowerment
- 31. Department of Social Justice and Empowerment
- 32. Department of Empowerment of Persons with Disabilities
- 33. Ministry of Tourism
- 34. Ministry of Women and Child Development

Section B: Services, other than construction services, covered by this Chapter

Chapter 10 (Government Procurement) covers all services listed in India's Schedule of specific commitments provided for under Chapter 8 (Trade in Services).

Section C: Construction Services covered by this Chapter

Chapter 10 (Government Procurement) covers all construction services listed in India's Schedule of specific commitments provided for under Chapter 8 (Trade in Services).

Note to Section B and C: The procurement for services, including construction services, is subject to the limitations and conditions specified in India's Schedule of specific commitments provided for under Chapter 8 (Trade in Services).

Section D: General Notes

This Chapter shall not apply to the following:

- 1. Subordinate entities of Central Government Ministries including departments and attached bodies, autonomous bodies, government owned companies, public sector enterprises, regulators or any other entities, wholly or partially, under the Central Government, which are not listed in Section A (II) in this Annex.
- 2. Procurements conducted under the Public Procurement (Preference to Make in India) Order 2017 or any other order issued by the Central Government, as amended from time to time.
- 3. Procurements related to construction projects or any infrastructure projects.
- 4. Procurements relating to health care sector including medical devices, pharmaceutical products, therapeutics, diagnostics.

- 5. Procurements of agricultural products made in furtherance of agricultural support programmes and human feeding programmes (e.g., food aid including urgent relief aid).
- 6. Procurements of goods and services for the establishment and operation of embassy buildings outside the territory of the India.
- 7. Procurements by any entity not covered by this Chapter.

Section E: Procurement Information

Weblink for India's Central portal are:

1. For Central Public Procurement Portal:

https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app?page=FrontEndAdvancedSearch&service=page

2. Government e-Marketplace (GeM):

https://gem.gov.in/

ANNEX 10B Schedule of the UAE (Referred to in Chapter 10)

Section A:

I. Central Government Entities covered by the provisions of this Chapter

Thresholds:

Unless otherwise specified, Chapter 10 (Government Procurement) covers procurement by entities listed in this Section, in accordance with the following thresholds:

All Goods All Services All Construction Services Threshold: [SDR 134,000] Threshold: [SDR 134,000] Threshold: [SDR 5,844,000]

II. <u>List of Central Government Entities</u>

- 1. Prime Minister's Office
- 2. General Secretariat for the Council of Ministers
- 3. Federal Center for Competitiveness and Statistics
- 4. Ministry of Finance
- 5. Ministry of Interior (note 1)
- 6. Ministry of Economy
- 7. Ministry of Foreign Affairs and international cooperation (note 2)
- 8. Ministry of Education
- 9. Ministry of Health & Prevention
- 10. Ministry of Human Resources & Emiratization
- 11. Ministry of Justice
- 12. Ministry of Community Development
- 13. Ministry of State for National Council Affairs
- 14. Ministry of Climate Change & Environment
- 15. Ministry of Culture & Youth
- 16. Ministry of Energy & Infrastructure
- 17. Ministry of Industry & Advanced Technology
- 18. Emirates Medical Services Establishment
- 19. Emirates School Establishment
- 20. Ministry of Tolerance & Coexistence
- 21. Happiness Office
- 22. UAE Space Agency
- 23. Emirates News Agency
- 24. UAE University
- 25. Higher College of Technology
- 26. Zaved University

- 27. Federal Authority for identity, citizenship and customs port securities
- 28. General authority for Islamic affairs and Endowments (note 3)
- 29. Zakat fund
- 30. Federal Authority for Government Human Resources
- 31. Anwar Gargash Diplomatic Academy
- 32. General Sport Authority
- 33. Telecommunications Regulatory Authority
- 34. State Audit
- 35. Political Affairs Office of the Vice President
- 36. Emirates Council for Gender Balance
- 37. The Supreme Council for Motherhood and Childhood
- 38. Federal Authority for Nuclear Regulation
- 39. Federal Center for Geographical Information
- 40. Federal Demographics Council
- 41. Federal National Council

Notes to Section A

- 1. Ministry of Interior: Chapter 10 (Government Procurement) does not cover procurement of the following goods:
- (a) Weapons
- (b) Fire control equipment
- (c) Guided missiles
- (d) Aircraft
- (e) Ships
- (f) Engines, turbines
- (g) Communications, detection, and coherent radiation.
- 2. The Ministry of Foreign Affairs: Chapter 10 (Government Procurement) does not cover procurement of goods and services and the establishment and operation of embassy buildings outside the territory of the United Arab Emirates.
- 3. General authority for Islamic affairs and Endowments: Chapter 10 (Government Procurement) does not cover procurement related to the purchase of religious books.
- 4. All entities covered by Chapter 10 (Government Procurement) may apply a ten percent (10%) price preference for domestic green suppliers and green goods of domestic origin. For the purposes of this Note:
 - (a) "green suppliers" means suppliers that take into account green applications to meet environmental sustainability standards according to international best practices to achieve a balance in development

between community safety, economic growth and environmental conservation; and

(b) "green goods" means goods that have green applications to meet environmental sustainability standards according to international best practices to achieve a balance in development between community safety, economic growth and environmental conservation.

Section B: Services, other than construction services, covered by this Chapter

Chapter 10 (Government Procurement) covers all services listed in the UAE's Schedule of specific commitments provided for under Chapter 8 (Trade in Services).

Section C: Construction Services covered by this Chapter

Chapter 10 (Government Procurement) covers all construction services listed in the UAE's Schedule of specific commitments provided for under Chapter 8 (Trade in Services).

Notes to Sections B & C

The procurement for services, including construction services, is subject to the limitations and conditions specified in the UAE's Schedule of specific commitments provided for under Chapter 8 (Trade in Services).

Section D: General Notes

Unless otherwise specified herein, the following General Notes apply without exception to Chapter 10 (Government Procurement), including to all sections of this Schedule.

Chapter 10 (Government Procurement) does not cover:

- 1. Partnership contracts with the private sector that are classified as a "partnership project," pursuant to UAE Cabinet Resolution No (4/8) of 2019, UAE Cabinet Resolution No (1/1) of 2017, and any subsequent laws or regulations amending such resolutions.
- 2. Procurement conducted pursuant to the Unified In-Country Value program, as described in UAE Cabinet Resolution No (72) of 2021, and any subsequent laws or regulations amending such resolution.
- 3. Procurement of goods, services, or construction services related to the oil, gas, or mineral sectors.

- 4. Procurement of military character carried out by the Ministry of the Interior or any entity with a security or military character.
- 5. Procurement of medicines or drugs.
- 6. Procurement related to construction projects and contracts.
- 7. Where a procurement by an entity is not covered by this Agreement, this Agreement shall not be construed to cover any good or service component of that procurement.
- 8. Procurement of transportation services that form a part of, or are incidental to, a procurement contract.
- 9. Procurement of agricultural products made in furtherance of agricultural support programmes and human feeding programmes (e.g., food aid including urgent relief aid).

Section E: Procurement Information

Publications utilised by the United Arab Emirates for the publication of notices of intended procurement and of post-award notices and the publication annually of information on permanent lists of qualified suppliers in the case of selective tendering procedures:

https://eservices.mof.gov.ae/SupplierRegister/Request/TermsConditions

Laws, regulations, judicial decisions, administrative rulings and procedures regarding government procurement for entities listed in Section A (Central Government Entities) are published on the following websites:

Official Gazette

CHAPTER 11 INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY

Section A: General Provisions

ARTICLE 11.1 Definitions

For the purposes of this Chapter:

"geographical indication" means an indication that identifies a good as originating in the territory of a Party, or a region or locality in that territory, where a given quality, reputation or other characteristic of the good is essentially attributable to its geographical origin;

"intellectual property" refers to all categories of intellectual property that are the subject of Sections 1 through 7 of Part II of the TRIPS Agreement; and

a "national" means, in respect of the relevant right, a person of a Party that would meet the criteria for eligibility for protection provided for in the TRIPS Agreement.

ARTICLE 11.2 Objectives

The protection and enforcement of intellectual property rights should contribute to the promotion of technological innovation and to the transfer and dissemination of technology, to the mutual advantage of producers and users of technological knowledge and in a manner conducive to social and economic welfare, and to a balance of rights and obligations.

ARTICLE 11.3 Principles

- 1. A Party may, in formulating or amending its laws and regulations, adopt measures necessary to protect public health and nutrition, and to promote the public interest in sectors of vital importance to their socio-economic and technological development, provided that such measures are consistent with the provisions of this Chapter.
- 2. The Parties recognise that appropriate measures, provided that they are consistent with the provisions of this Chapter, may be needed to prevent the abuse of intellectual property rights by right holders or the resort to practices which unreasonably restrain trade or adversely affect the international transfer of technology.

ARTICLE 11.4 Understandings in Respect of this Chapter

Having regard to the underlying public policy objectives of national systems, the Parties recognise the need to:

- (a) promote innovation and creativity;
- (b) facilitate the diffusion of information, knowledge, technology, culture and the arts; and
- (c) foster competition

through their respective intellectual property systems, while respecting the principles of transparency and due process, and taking into account the interests of right holders, users and the public.

ARTICLE 11.5 Nature and Scope of Obligations

Each Party shall give effect to the provisions of this Chapter. A Party may, but shall not be obliged to, provide more extensive protection for, or enforcement of, intellectual property rights under its law than is required by this Chapter, provided that such protection or enforcement does not contravene the provisions of this Chapter. Each Party shall be free to determine the appropriate method of implementing the provisions of this Chapter within its own legal system and practice.

ARTICLE 11.6 TRIPS and Public Health

- 1. The Parties:
 - (a) reaffirm, in general, their right to utilise the flexibilities provided in the TRIPS Agreement;
 - (b) reaffirm, in particular, the Doha Declaration on the TRIPS Agreement and Public Health adopted on 14 November 2001 by the Ministerial Conference of the WTO; and
 - (c) affirm that this Chapter shall be interpreted and implemented in a manner supportive of each Party's right to protect public health and, in particular, to promote access to medicines for all sections of the public.
- 2. The Parties have reached the following understanding regarding the protection of intellectual property rights under this Agreement:
 - (a) this Chapter does not, in any manner whatsoever, prevent the Parties from taking measures to protect public health;
 - (b) this Chapter does not, in any manner whatsoever, prevent the effective utilisation of Article 31*bis* of the TRIPS Agreement and the Annex and Appendix to the Annex to the TRIPS Agreement;
 - the Parties recognise the need and importance of contributing towards international efforts to implement Article 31*bis* of the TRIPS Agreement and the Annex and Appendix to the Annex to the TRIPS Agreement.

ARTICLE 11.7 National Treatment

- 1. In respect of all categories of intellectual property covered in this Chapter, each Party shall accord to nationals of the other Party treatment no less favourable than it accords to its own nationals with regard to the protection¹ of intellectual property rights.
- 2. With respect to secondary uses of phonograms by means of analogue communications and free over-the-air broadcasting, however, a Party may limit the rights of the performers and producers of the other Party to the rights its persons are accorded within the jurisdiction of that other Party.
- 3. A Party may derogate from paragraph 1 in relation to its judicial and administrative procedures, including requiring a national of the other Party to designate an address for service of process in its territory, or to appoint an agent in its territory, provided that such derogation is:
 - (a) necessary to secure compliance with laws or regulations that are not inconsistent with this Chapter; and
 - (b) not applied in a manner that would constitute a disguised restriction on trade.
- 4. Paragraph 1 does not apply to procedures provided in multilateral agreements concluded under the auspices of the World Intellectual Property Organisation (WIPO) relating to the acquisition or maintenance of intellectual property rights.

ARTICLE 11.8 Most-Favoured-Nation Treatment

With regard to the protection of intellectual property, any advantage, favour, privilege or immunity granted by a Party to the nationals of any other country shall be accorded immediately and unconditionally to the nationals of the other Party, in accordance with the TRIPS Agreement.

ARTICLE 11.9 Transparency and Ease of Access

1. Each Party shall make available on the internet its laws, regulations, and final administrative rulings of general application concerning the protection and enforcement of intellectual property rights.

¹ For the purposes of this paragraph, "protection" shall include matters affecting the availability, acquisition, scope, maintenance and enforcement of intellectual property rights as well as matters affecting the use of intellectual property rights specifically covered by this Chapter. For greater certainty, "matters affecting the use of intellectual property rights specifically covered by this Chapter" in respect of works, performances and phonograms, include any form of payment, in respect of uses that fall under the copyright and related rights in this Chapter. The preceding sentence is without prejudice to a Party's interpretation of "matters affecting the use of intellectual property rights" in footnote 3 of the TRIPS Agreement.

- 2. Each Party shall endeavour to, subject to its law, make available on the internet information that it makes public concerning applications for trademarks, geographical indications, patents, designs plant variety rights, and copyright.²
- 3. Each Party shall, subject to its law, make available on the internet information that it makes public concerning registered or granted trademarks, geographical indications, patents, designs, plant variety rights, and copyright sufficient to enable the public to become acquainted with those registered or granted rights.³
- 4. For the better efficiency of the process related to intellectual property (IP) filings and registrations, each Party shall endeavour that the communication between IP filers/holders and IP offices is also made in the English language as well as in the official language to the extent practicable.
- 5. Each Party shall endeavour to make available the information referred to in paragraphs 1 through 3 in the English language.

ARTICLE 11.10 Application of Chapter to Existing Subject Matter and Prior Acts

- 1. Unless otherwise provided in this Chapter, this Chapter gives rise to obligations in respect of all subject matter existing at the date of entry into force of this Agreement for a Party and that is protected on that date in the territory of the Party where protection is claimed, or that meets or comes subsequently to meet the criteria for protection under this Chapter.
- 2. Unless otherwise provided in this Chapter, a Party shall not be required to restore protection to subject matter that on the date of entry into force of this Agreement for that Party has fallen into the public domain in its territory.
- 3. This Chapter does not give rise to obligations in respect of acts that occurred before the date of entry into force of this Agreement for a Party.

ARTICLE 11.11 Exhaustion of Intellectual Property Rights

Nothing in this Agreement prevents a Party from determining whether or under what conditions the exhaustion of intellectual property rights applies under its legal system.⁴

² For greater certainty, under paragraph 2, a Party may make available on the internet the entire dossier for the relevant application.

³ For greater certainty, under paragraph 3, a Party may make available on the internet the entire dossier for the relevant registered or granted intellectual property right.

⁴ For greater certainty, this Article is without prejudice to any provisions addressing the exhaustion of intellectual property rights in international agreements to which a Party is a party.

Section B: Cooperation

ARTICLE 11.12 Cooperation Activities and Initiatives

The Parties shall endeavour to cooperate on the subject matter covered by this Chapter, such as through appropriate coordination, training and exchange of information between the respective intellectual property offices of the Parties, or other institutions, as determined mutually by the Parties. Cooperation may cover areas such as:

- (a) developments in domestic and international intellectual property policy;
- (b) intellectual property administration and registration systems;
- (c) education and awareness relating to intellectual property;
- (d) intellectual property issues relevant to:
 - (i) small and medium-sized enterprises;
 - (ii) science, technology and innovation activities; and
 - (iii) the generation, transfer and dissemination of technology;
- (e) policies involving the use of intellectual property for research, innovation and economic growth;
- (f) implementation of multilateral intellectual property agreements, such as those concluded or administered under the auspices of WIPO:
- (g) technical assistance for developing countries;
- (h) genetic resources, traditional knowledge, and traditional cultural expressions; and
- (i) geographical indications.

ARTICLE 11.13 Cooperation in the Field of Patents

- 1. The Parties recognise the importance of continuous improvement in the quality and efficiency of the procedures followed in their respective patent offices, including the simplification and streamlining of the procedures for the benefit of the public as a whole.
- 2. Further to paragraph 1, the Parties shall endeavour to cooperate so as to facilitate the sharing of search and examination work by their patent offices. This may include:
 - (a) making search and examination results accessible for the public according to relevant law and regulations; and

(b) exchanging information on quality assurance systems relating to patent examination.

ARTICLE 11.14 Cooperation on Request

Cooperation activities and initiatives undertaken under this Chapter shall be considered upon request, conducted on mutually agreed terms, and be subject to the availability of resources.

Section C: Trademarks

ARTICLE 11.15 Use of Identical or Similar Signs

Each Party shall provide that the owner of a registered trademark has the exclusive right to prevent third parties that do not have the owner's consent from using in the course of trade, identical or similar signs, for goods or services that are related to those goods or services in respect of which the owner's trademark is registered, where such use would result in a likelihood of confusion. In the case of the use of an identical sign for identical goods or services, a likelihood of confusion shall be presumed.

ARTICLE 11.16 Scope of Protection in Trademarks

Each Party shall ensure that any signs or any combination of signs capable of distinguishing the goods and services of one undertaking from those of other undertakings, shall be capable of constituting a trademark. Such signs, in particular words including personal names, letters, numerals, figurative elements, three-dimensional shapes and combinations of colours as well as any combination of such signs, shall be eligible for registration as trademarks. Where signs are not inherently capable of distinguishing the relevant goods or services, Parties may make registrability depend on distinctiveness acquired through use. No Party shall deny registration of a trademark solely on the grounds that the sign of which it is composed is a sound.⁵

ARTICLE 11.17 Well-Known Trademarks

- 1. No Party shall require as a condition for determining that a trademark is well-known that the trademark has been registered in the Party or in another jurisdiction.
- 2. Article 6*bis* of the Paris Convention shall apply, *mutatis mutandis*, to goods or services that are not identical or similar to those identified by a well-known

⁵ A Party may require an adequate description, which can be represented graphically, of the trademark.

trademark,⁶ whether registered or not, provided that the use of that trademark in relation to those goods or services would indicate a connection between those goods or services and the owner of the well-known trademark, and provided that the interests of the owner of the well-known trademark are likely to be damaged by such use.

- 3. Each Party recognises the importance of the Joint Recommendation Concerning Provisions on the Protection of Well-Known Marks as adopted by the Assembly of the Paris Union for the Protection of Industrial Property and the General Assembly of WIPO at the Thirty-Fourth Series of Meetings of the Assemblies of the Member States of WIPO, 20 to 29 September 1999.
- 4. Each Party shall provide for appropriate measures to refuse the application or cancel the registration and prohibit the use of a trademark that is identical or similar to a well-known trademark,⁷ for identical or similar goods or services, if the use of that trademark is likely to cause confusion with the prior well-known trademark. A Party may also provide such measures including in cases in which the subsequent trademark is likely to deceive public or cause confusion.

ARTICLE 11.18 Procedural Aspects of Examination, Opposition and Cancellation

Each Party shall provide a system for the examination and registration of trademarks which includes, among other things:

- (a) communicating to the applicant in writing, which may be by electronic means, the reasons for any refusal to register a trademark;
- (b) providing the applicant with an opportunity to respond to communications from the competent authorities, to contest any initial refusal, and to make a judicial appeal of any final refusal to register a trademark;
- (c) providing an opportunity to oppose the registration of a trademark or to seek cancellation⁸ of a trademark; and
- (d) requiring administrative decisions in opposition and cancellation proceedings to be reasoned and in writing, which may be provided by electronic means.

⁶ In determining whether a trademark is well-known in a Party, that Party need not require that the reputation of the trademark extend beyond the sector of the public that normally deals with the relevant goods or services.

⁷ The Parties understand that a well-known trademark is one that was already well-known before, as determined by a Party, the application for, registration of, or use of the first-mentioned trademark.

⁸ For greater certainty, cancellation for the purposes of this Section may be implemented through nullification or revocation proceedings.

ARTICLE 11.19 Classification of Goods and Services

Each Party shall adopt or maintain a trademark classification system that is consistent with the Nice Agreement Concerning the International Classification of Goods and Services for the Purposes of the Registration of Marks, done at Nice, 15 June 1957, as revised and amended (Nice Classification). Each Party shall provide that:

- (a) registrations and the publications of applications indicate the goods and services by their names, grouped according to the classes established by the Nice Classification;⁹ and
- (b) goods or services may not be considered as being similar to each other on the ground that, in any registration or publication, they are classified in the same class of the Nice Classification. Conversely, each Party shall provide that goods or services may not be considered as being dissimilar from each other on the ground that, in any registration or publication, they are classified in different classes of the Nice Classification.

ARTICLE 11.20 Multiclass Application

Each Party shall provide that single application may be made for registration of trademarks for different classes of goods and/or services of the Nice Classification.

ARTICLE 11.21 Term of Protection for Trademarks

Each Party shall provide that initial registration and each renewal of registration of a trademark is for a term of no less than ten (10) years.

ARTICLE 11.22 Exceptions

A Party may provide limited exceptions to the rights conferred by a trademark, such as fair use of descriptive terms, provided that those exceptions take account of the legitimate interest of the owner of the trademark and of third parties.

⁹ A Party that relies on translations of the Nice Classification shall follow updated versions of the Nice Classification to the extent that official translations have been issued and published.

Section D: Country Names

ARTICLE 11.23 Country Names

Each Party shall provide the legal means for interested persons to prevent commercial use of the country name of a Party in relation to a good in a manner that misleads consumers as to the origin of that good.

Section E: Geographical Indications

ARTICLE 11.24 Recognition of Geographical Indications

- 1. The Parties shall ensure in their domestic laws, adequate and effective means to protect geographical indications. Each Party recognises that such protection may be provided through a trademark system, or a sui generis system or other legal means, provided that all requirements under the TRIPS Agreement are fulfilled.
- 2. Each Party recognises that such goods may include, agricultural goods, natural goods, and manufactured goods, including goods of industry, handicrafts, and foodstuffs.

ARTICLE 11.25 Opposition Procedures

With respect to the opposition procedures, each Party in accordance with its laws shall provide procedures that allow at least interested persons to oppose the protection of a geographical indication.

Section F: Patents and Undisclosed Test or Other Data

Subsection A: General Patents

ARTICLE 11.26 Grace Period

Each Party shall disregard at least information contained in public disclosures used to determine if an invention is novel or has an inventive step, if the public disclosure of any form:^{10, 11}

¹⁰ No Party shall be required to disregard information contained in applications for, or registrations of, intellectual property rights made available to the public or published by a patent office, unless erroneously published or unless the application was filed without the consent of the inventor or their successor in title, by a third person who obtained the information directly or indirectly from the inventor.

- (a) was made by the patent applicant or by a person that obtained the information directly or indirectly from the patent applicant; and
- (b) occurred within twelve (12) months prior to the date of the filing of the application.

ARTICLE 11.27 Exceptions

A Party may provide limited exceptions to the exclusive rights conferred by a patent, provided that such exceptions do not unreasonably conflict with a normal exploitation of the patent and do not unreasonably prejudice the legitimate interests of the patent owner, taking account of the legitimate interests of third parties.

ARTICLE 11.28 Genetic Resources, Traditional Knowledge and Traditional Cultural Expressions

- 1. Subject to each Party's international obligations, each Party shall establish appropriate measures to protect genetic resources, traditional knowledge, and traditional cultural expressions.
- 2. Where a Party has disclosure requirements relating to the source or origin of genetic resources as part of a Party's patent system, that Party shall endeavour to make available its laws, regulations, and procedures with respect to such requirements, including on the internet where feasible, in such a manner as to enable interested persons and other Parties to become acquainted with them.
- 3. The Parties shall endeavour to pursue quality patent examination, which may include, wherever applicable and appropriate, the use of databases or digital libraries which contain relevant information on traditional knowledge associated with genetic resources, and, when determining prior art, relevant publicly-available documented information related to traditional knowledge associated with genetic resources may be taken into account.

Subsection B: Protection of Undisclosed Test or Other Data

ARTICLE 11.29 Protection of Undisclosed Test or Other Data for Pharmaceutical Products

1. If a Party requires, as a condition for granting marketing approval for a new pharmaceutical product, which utilises new chemical entities, the submission of undisclosed test or other data concerning the safety and efficacy of the product, 12 the

¹¹ For greater certainty, a Party may limit the application of this Article to disclosures made by, or obtained directly or indirectly from, the inventor or joint inventor. A Party may provide that, for the purposes of this Article, information obtained directly or indirectly from the patent applicant may be information contained in the public disclosure that was authorised by, or derived from, the patent applicant.

¹² Each Party confirms that the obligations of this Article shall apply to undisclosed test or other data submitted for marketing approval concerning: (a) the safety of the product, (b) the efficacy of the product or (c) both.

origination of which has involved considerable effort, that Party shall protect said data from unfair commercial use.¹³

- 2. Notwithstanding paragraph 1, a Party may take measures to protect public health in accordance with:
 - (a) the Declaration on TRIPS and Public Health;
 - (b) any waiver of any provision of the TRIPS Agreement granted by WTO Members in accordance with the WTO Agreement to implement the Declaration on TRIPS and Public Health and that is in force between the Parties; or
 - (c) any amendment of the TRIPS Agreement to implement the Declaration on TRIPS and Public Health that enters into force with respect to the Parties.
- 3. For the purposes of paragraph 1, a new pharmaceutical product means a pharmaceutical product that contains an active ingredient for which no other pharmaceutical product containing the same active ingredient has previously obtained marketing approval in the country.

Section G: Copyright and Related Rights

ARTICLE 11.30 Rights of Reproduction, Distribution and Communication

- 1. Each Party shall provide¹⁴ to authors, performers and producers of phonograms¹⁵ the exclusive right to:
 - (a) authorise or prohibit all reproduction of their works, performances or phonograms in any manner or form, including in electronic form;
 - (b) authorise or prohibit the making available to the public of the original and copies¹⁶ of their works, performances and phonograms through sale or other transfer of ownership; and

¹³ "**Unfair commercial use**" shall include at least unfair utilisation of the said data in marketing approval of pharmaceutical products according to each Party's laws and regulations.

¹⁴ For greater certainty, the Parties understand that it is a matter for each Party's law to prescribe that works, performances or phonograms in general or any specified categories of works, performances and phonograms are not protected by copyright or related rights unless the work, performance or phonogram has been fixed in some material form.

¹⁵ The terms "authors, performers, and producers of phonograms" refer also to any of their successors in interest.

¹⁶ The expressions "copies" and "original and copies", that are subject to the right of distribution in this Article, refer exclusively to fixed copies that can be put into circulation as tangible objects.

- (c) authorise or prohibit the commercial rental to the public of the original and copies of their performances fixed in phonograms as determined in the national law of each Party, even after their distribution.
- 2. Each Party shall provide to authors the exclusive right to authorise or prohibit the communication to the public of their works, by wire or wireless means, including the making available to the public of their works in such a way that members of the public may access these works from a place and at a time individually chosen by them.¹⁷

ARTICLE 11.31 Related Rights

- 1. Each Party shall accord the rights provided for in this Chapter with respect to performers and producers of phonograms to the performers and producers of phonograms that are nationals¹⁸ of the other Party, and to performances or phonograms first published or first fixed¹⁹ in the territory of the other Party.²⁰
- 2. Each Party shall provide to performers the exclusive right to authorise or prohibit:
 - (a) the broadcasting and communication to the public of their unfixed performances, unless the performance is already a broadcast performance; and
 - (b) the fixation of their unfixed performances.
- 3. Each Party shall provide to performers and producers of phonograms the exclusive right to authorise or prohibit the broadcasting or any communication to the public of their performances or phonograms, by wire or wireless means,²¹ and the making available to the public of those performances or phonograms in such a way

¹⁷ The Parties understand that the mere provision of physical facilities for enabling or making a communication does not in itself amount to communication within the meaning of this Chapter or the Berne Convention for the Protection of Literary and Artistic Works (Berne Convention). The Parties further understand that nothing in this Article precludes a Party from applying Article 11*bis* (2) of the Berne Convention.

¹⁸ For the purposes of determining criteria for eligibility under this Article, with respect to performers, a Party may treat "nationals" as those who would meet the criteria for eligibility under Article 3 of the World Intellectual Property Performances and Phonograms Treaty (WPPT).

¹⁹ For the purpose of this Article, "**fixation**" means the embodiment of sound or moving images or of the representation thereof from which they can be perceived, reproduced or communicated by means of a device.

²⁰ For greater certainty, in this paragraph with respect to performances or phonograms first published or first fixed in the territory of a Party, a Party may apply the criterion of publication, or alternatively, the criterion of fixation, or both. For greater certainty, consistent with Article 11.7 (National Treatment), each Party shall accord to performances and phonograms first published or first fixed in the territory of the other Party treatment no less favourable than it accords to performances or phonograms first published or first fixed in its own territory.

²¹ For greater certainty, the obligation under this paragraph does not include broadcasting or communication to the public, by wire or wireless means, of the sounds or representations of sounds fixed in a phonogram that are incorporated in a cinematographic or other audio-visual work.

that members of the public may access them from a place and at a time individually chosen by them.

4. Notwithstanding paragraph 3 and Article 11.33 (Limitations and Exceptions), the application of the right referred to in paragraph 3 to analogue transmissions and non-interactive free over-the-air broadcasts, and exceptions or limitations to this right for those activities, is a matter of each Party's law.²²

ARTICLE 11.32

Obligations Concerning Protection of Technological Measures and Rights Management Information

- 1. Each Party shall provide adequate legal protection and effective legal remedies against the circumvention of effective technological measures that are used by authors, performers or producers of phonograms in connection with the exercise of their rights as provided under Articles 11.30 (Rights of Reproduction, Distribution and Communication) and 11.31 (Related Rights) of this Agreement, that restrict acts, in respect of their works, performances or phonograms, which are not authorised by the authors, performers or producers of phonograms concerned or permitted by law.
- 2. Each Party shall provide adequate and effective legal remedies against any person who knowingly, without authorisation removes or alters any electronic rights management information and/or distributes, imports for distribution, broadcasts or communicates to the public, without authority, works or copies of works knowing that electronic rights management information²³ has been removed or altered without authorisation.

ARTICLE 11.33 Limitations and Exceptions

With respect to this Section, each Party shall confine limitations or exceptions to exclusive rights to certain special cases that do not conflict with a normal exploitation of the work, performance or phonogram, and do not unreasonably prejudice the legitimate interests of the right holder.

²² For the purposes of this paragraph the Parties understand that a Party may provide for the retransmission of non-interactive, free over-the-air broadcasts, provided that these retransmissions are lawfully permitted by that Party's government communications authority; any entity engaging in these retransmissions complies with the relevant rules, orders or regulations of that authority; and these retransmissions do not include those delivered and accessed over the internet. For greater certainty, this footnote does not limit a Party's ability to avail itself of this paragraph.

²³ For the purpose of clarity "rights management information" shall be interpreted in accordance with Article 12 of the WIPO Copyright Treaty.

Section H: Enforcement

ARTICLE 11.34 General Obligation in Enforcement

Each Party shall ensure that enforcement procedures as specified in this Section are available under its law so as to permit effective action against any act of infringement of intellectual property rights covered by this Chapter, including expeditious remedies to prevent infringements and remedies that constitute a deterrent to future infringements. These procedures shall be applied in such a manner as to avoid the creation of barriers to legitimate trade and to provide for safeguards against their abuse.

CHAPTER 12 INVESTMENT AND TRADE

ARTICLE 12.1 UAE-India Bilateral Investment Treaty

The Parties note the existence of the Agreement Between the Government of the United Arab Emirates and the Government of the Republic of India on the Promotion and Protection of Investments, signed at New Delhi, India on 12 December 2013 (UAE-India Bilateral Investment Agreement). Further, the Parties renew their commitment to the ongoing negotiations between the Parties to replace the UAE-India Bilateral Investment Agreement, and agree to finalise a new agreement by June 2022.

ARTICLE 12.2 Promotion of Investment

The Parties affirm their desire to promote an attractive investment climate and expand trade in products and services.

ARTICLE 12.3 Technical Council

The Parties shall establish a UAE-India Technical Council on Investment and Trade Promotion and Facilitation (the Council), which shall be composed of representatives of both Parties. The side of the UAE will be chaired by the Under Secretary of the Ministry of Finance, or the authorised representative thereof, and the side of India will be chaired by the Joint Secretary (or equivalent), Department for Promotion of Industry and Internal Trade, Government of India.

ARTICLE 12.4 Objectives of the Council

The objectives of the Council are to:

- (a) promote and enhance investment and trade cooperation and facilitation between the Parties;
- (b) monitor investment and trade relations, to identify opportunities for expanding investment and trade, and to identify issues relevant to investment and trade that may be appropriate for further discussion in the Council;
- (c) hold consultations on specific investment and trade matters of interest to the Parties;
- (d) work toward the promotion of investment and trade flows;
- (e) identify and work toward the removal of impediments and facilitate investment and trade flows; and

(f) seek the views of the private sector, where appropriate, on matters related to the work of the Council.

ARTICLE 12.5 Role of the Council

The Council shall meet at such venue and time-period as the Parties agree. A Party may refer a specific investment and trade matter to the Council by delivering a written request to the other Party that includes a description of the matter concerned. The Council shall take up the matter promptly after the request is delivered, unless the requesting Party agrees to postpone the discussion of the matter. The Parties shall avail themselves of the opportunity to discuss and resolve the issue amicably in the Council keeping in mind the objective of promoting and facilitating trade and investment

ARTICLE 12.6 Non-Application of Dispute Settlement

The Parties agree that nothing in this Chapter shall be subject to any dispute settlement mechanism.

CHAPTER 13 MICRO, SMALL AND MEDIUM-SIZED ENTERPRISES (SMEs)

ARTICLE 13.1 General Principles

- 1. The Parties, recognising the fundamental role of SMEs in maintaining the dynamism and enhancing the competitiveness of their respective economies, shall foster close cooperation between SMEs of the Parties and cooperate in promoting jobs and growth in SMEs.
- 2. The Parties recognise the integral role of the private sector in the SME cooperation to be implemented under this Chapter.
- 3. For the purposes of this Chapter, "SME" means small and medium-sized enterprises, including micro enterprises, and may be further defined, where applicable, according to the respective laws, regulations, or national policies of each Party.

ARTICLE 13.2 Cooperation to Increase Trade and Investment Opportunities for SMEs

With a view to more robust cooperation between the Parties to enhance commercial opportunities for SMEs, each Party shall seek to increase trade and investment opportunities, and in particular shall:

- (a) promote cooperation between the Parties' small business support infrastructure, including dedicated SME centres, incubators and accelerators, export assistance centres, and other centres, as appropriate, to create an international network for sharing best practices, exchanging market research, and promoting SME participation in international trade, as well as business growth in local markets;
- (b) strengthen collaboration with the other Party on activities to promote SMEs owned by women and youth, as well as start-ups, and promote partnerships among these SMEs and their participation in international trade;
- (c) enhance cooperation with the other Party to exchange information and best practices in areas including improving SME access to capital and credit, increasing SME participation in covered government procurement opportunities, and helping SMEs adapt to changing market conditions; and
- (d) encourage participation in purpose-built mobile or web-based platforms, for business entrepreneurs to share information and best practices to help SMEs link with international suppliers, buyers, and other potential business partners.

ARTICLE 13.3 Information Sharing

- 1. Each Party shall establish or maintain its own free, publicly accessible website containing information regarding this Agreement, including:
 - (a) the text of this Agreement;
 - (b) a summary of this Agreement; and
 - (c) information designed for SMEs that contains:
 - (i) a description of the provisions in this Agreement that the Party considers to be relevant to SMEs; and
 - (ii) any additional information that would be useful for SMEs interested in benefitting from the opportunities provided by this Agreement.
- 2. Each Party shall endeavour to include in its website links to:
 - (a) the equivalent websites of the other Party; and
 - (b) the websites of its own government agencies and other appropriate entities that provide information the Party considers useful to any person interested in trading, investing, or doing business in that Party's territory.
- 3. Subject to each Party's laws and regulations, the information described in paragraph 2(b) may include:
 - (a) customs regulations, procedures, or enquiry points;
 - (b) regulations or procedures concerning intellectual property, trade secrets, and patent protection rights;
 - (c) technical regulations, standards, quality or conformity assessment procedures;
 - (d) sanitary or phytosanitary measures relating to importation or exportation;
 - (e) foreign investment regulations:
 - (f) business registration and corporate structuring procedures;
 - (g) trade promotion programs;
 - (h) competitiveness programs;
 - (i) SME investment and financing programs;

- (j) employment regulations;
- (k) taxation regulations, accounting and reporting procedures, or enquiry points;
- (I) government procurement opportunities; and
- (m) other information which the Party considers to be useful for SMEs.
- 4. Each Party shall regularly review the information and links on the website referred to in paragraphs 1 and 2 to ensure that the information and links are up-to-date and accurate.
- 5. To the extent possible, each Party shall make the information in this Article available in the English language.

ARTICLE 13.4 Committee on SME Issues

- 1. The Parties shall establish the Committee on SME Issues (SME Committee) comprising representatives of each Party.
- 2. The SME Committee shall:
 - (a) identify ways to assist SMEs in the Parties' territories to take advantage of the commercial opportunities resulting from this Agreement and to strengthen SME competitiveness;
 - (b) identify and recommend ways for further cooperation between the Parties to develop and enhance partnerships between SMEs of the Parties;
 - (c) exchange and discuss each Party's experiences and best practices in supporting and assisting SME exporters with respect to, among other things, training programs, trade education, trade finance, trade missions, trade facilitation, digital trade, identifying commercial partners in the territories of the Parties, and establishing good business credentials;
 - (d) promote seminars, workshops, webinars, mentorship sessions, or other activities to inform SMEs of the benefits available to them under this Agreement;
 - (e) explore opportunities for capacity building to facilitate each Party's work in developing and enhancing SME export counselling, assistance, and training programs;
 - (f) recommend additional information that a Party may include on the website referred to in Article 13.3 (Information Sharing);
 - (g) review and coordinate its work program with the work of other committees and other subsidiary bodies established under this

Agreement, to avoid duplication of work programs and to identify appropriate opportunities for cooperation to improve the ability of SMEs to engage in trade and investment opportunities resulting from this Agreement;

- (h) collaborate with and encourage committees, working groups and other subsidiary bodies established under this Agreement to consider SME-related commitments and activities into their work;
- (i) review the implementation and operation of SME-related provisions within this Agreement and report findings and make recommendations to the Joint Committee that can be included in future work and SME assistance programs as appropriate;
- (j) facilitate the development of programs to assist SMEs to participate and integrate effectively into the Parties' regional and global supply chains;
- (k) promote the participation of SMEs in digital trade enabling them to take advantage of the opportunities resulting from this Agreement and rapidly access new markets;
- (I) facilitate the exchange of information on entrepreneurship education and awareness programs for youth and women to promote the entrepreneurial environment in the territories of the Parties;
- (m) submit on an annual basis, unless the Parties decide otherwise, a report of its activities and make appropriate recommendations to the Joint Committee; and
- (n) consider any other matter pertaining to SMEs as the SME Committee may decide, including issues raised by SMEs regarding their ability to benefit from this Agreement.
- 3. The SME Committee shall convene within one (1) year after the date of entry into force of this Agreement and thereafter meet annually, unless the Parties decide otherwise.
- 4. The SME Committee may seek to collaborate with appropriate experts in carrying out its programs and activities.

ARTICLE 13.5 Non-Application of Dispute Settlement

Neither Party shall have recourse to dispute settlement under Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement) for any matter arising under this Chapter.

CHAPTER 14 ECONOMIC COOPERATION

ARTICLE 14.1 Objectives

- 1. The Parties shall promote cooperation under this Agreement for their mutual benefit in order to liberalise and facilitate trade and investment between the Parties and foster economic growth.
- 2. Economic cooperation under this Chapter shall be built upon a common understanding between the Parties to support the implementation of this Agreement, with the objective of maximising its benefits, supporting pathways to trade and investment facilitation, and further improving market access and openness to contribute to the sustainable inclusive economic growth and prosperity of the Parties.

ARTICLE 14.2 Scope

- 1. Economic cooperation under this Chapter shall support the effective and efficient implementation and utilisation of this Agreement through activities that relate to trade and investment.
- 2. Economic cooperation under this Chapter shall initially focus on the following areas:
 - (a) manufacturing industries;
 - (b) agriculture, forestry and fisheries;
 - (c) trade and investment promotion;
 - (d) human resource development;
 - (e) tourism;
 - (f) information and communications technology;
 - (g) the promotion of electronic commerce;
 - (h) trade in environmental goods and services;
 - (i) media; and
 - (j) energy.

The Parties may agree in the Annual Work Program on Economic Cooperation Activities to modify the above list, including by adding other areas for economic cooperation.

ARTICLE: 14.3 Annual Work Program on Economic Cooperation Activities

- 1. The Joint Committee shall adopt an Annual Work Program on Economic Cooperation Activities (Annual Work Program) based on proposals submitted by the Parties.
- 2. Each activity in the Annual Work Program developed under this Chapter shall: (i) be guided by the objectives agreed in Article 14.1 (Objectives); (ii) be related to trade or investment and support the implementation of this Agreement; (iii) involve both Parties; (iv) address the mutual priorities of the Parties; and (v) avoid duplicating existing economic cooperation activities.

ARTICLE 14.4 Competition Policy

- 1. The Parties recognise the importance of general cooperation in the area of competition policy. The Parties may cooperate to exchange information relating to the development of competition policy, enforcement of competition law and capacity building in the area of competition policy, subject to their laws and regulations and available resources. The Parties may conduct such cooperation through their competent authorities.
- 2. The Parties may consult on matters related to regulation of mergers and anticompetitive practices, including abuse of dominant position and anti-competitive agreements having adverse effects on competition in their respective jurisdictions. The consultations shall be without prejudice to the autonomy of each Party to develop, maintain and enforce its domestic competition laws and regulations.
- 3. The Parties may interact and cooperate in relation to competition assessment of global mergers and acquisitions to achieve efficient, uniform and non-contradictory results. The cooperation shall take into account the Parties' laws and regulations on the protection of confidential information.

ARTICLE 14.5 Environmental Cooperation

- 1. The Parties recognise the importance of mutually supportive trade and environmental policies and practices to improve environmental protection in the furtherance of sustainable development.
- 2. The Parties recognise the sovereign right of each Party to establish its own levels of domestic environmental protection and its own environmental priorities, and to establish, adopt or modify its environmental laws and policies accordingly.
- 3. Each Party shall strive to ensure that its environmental laws and policies provide for, and encourage, high levels of environmental protection and to continue to improve its respective levels of environmental protection.
- 4. Each Party shall endeavour to effectively enforce its environmental laws.

- 5. The Parties recognise that each Party retains the right to exercise discretion and to make decisions regarding: (a) investigatory, prosecutorial, regulatory and compliance matters; and (b) the allocation of environmental enforcement resources with respect to other environmental laws determined to have higher priorities. Accordingly, the Parties understand that with respect to the enforcement of environmental laws a Party is in compliance with paragraph 4 if a course of action or inaction reflects a reasonable exercise of that discretion, or results from a bona fide decision regarding the allocation of those resources in accordance with priorities for enforcement of its environmental laws.
- 6. The Parties recognise that multilateral environmental agreements to which they are party play an important role, globally and domestically, in protecting the environment and that the respective implementation of these agreements is critical to achieving the environmental objectives of these agreements. Accordingly, each Party affirms its commitment to implement the multilateral environmental agreements to which it is a party.
- 7. Nothing in this Section shall be construed to empower a Party's authorities to undertake environmental law enforcement activities in the territory of the other Party.

ARTICLE 14.6 Air Services Cooperation

Recognizing the importance of air transport operations to their respective economies, the Parties agree to cooperate in this sector.

ARTICLE 14.7 Resources

- 1. Resources for economic cooperation under this Chapter shall be provided in a manner as agreed by the Parties and in accordance with the laws and regulations of the Parties.
- 2. The Parties, where it is of mutual benefit, may consider cooperation with, and contributions from, external parties to support the implementation of the Annual Work Program.

ARTICLE 14.8 Committee on Economic Cooperation

- 1. For the purposes of the effective implementation and operation of this Chapter, the Parties shall establish a Committee on Economic Cooperation (CEC).
- 2. The CEC shall undertake the following functions:
 - (a) monitor and assess the implementation of this Chapter;
 - (b) identify new opportunities and agree on new ideas for prospective cooperation or capacity building activities;
 - (c) formulate and develop Annual Work Program proposals and their implementation mechanisms;

- (d) coordinate, monitor and review progress of the Annual Work Program to assess its overall effectiveness and contribution to the implementation and operation to this Chapter;
- (e) suggest amendments to the Annual Work Program to the Joint Committee through periodic evaluations;
- (f) cooperate with other Committees and/or subsidiary bodies established under this Agreement to perform stocktaking, monitoring and benchmarking on any issues related to the implementation of this Agreement, as well as to provide feedback and assistance in the implementation and operation of this Chapter; and
- (g) report to and, if deemed necessary, consult with the Joint Committee in relation to the implementation and operation of this Chapter.

ARTICLE 14.9 Non-Application of Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement)

Neither Party shall have recourse to dispute settlement under Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement) for any matter arising under this Chapter.

CHAPTER 15 DISPUTE SETTLEMENT

SECTION A: OBJECTIVE AND SCOPE

ARTICLE 15.1 Objective

The objective of this Chapter is to establish an effective and efficient mechanism for avoiding and settling disputes between the Parties concerning the interpretation and application of this Agreement with a view to reaching, where possible, a mutually agreed solution.

ARTICLE 15.2 Cooperation

The Parties shall endeavour to agree on the interpretation and application of this Agreement, and shall make every attempt, through cooperation, to arrive at a mutually satisfactory resolution of any matter that might affect the operation of this Agreement.

ARTICLE 15.3 Scope of Application

This Chapter shall apply with respect to the settlement of any dispute between the Parties concerning the interpretation and application of the provisions of this Agreement (hereinafter referred to as "covered provisions"), unless otherwise provided in this Agreement.

ARTICLE 15.4 Contact Points

- 1. Each Party shall designate a contact point within thirty (30) days from the date of entry into force of this Agreement to facilitate communications between the Parties with respect to any dispute initiated under this Chapter.
- 2. Any request, notification, written submission or other document made in accordance with this Chapter shall be delivered to the other Party through its designated contact point.

SECTION B: CONSULTATIONS AND MEDIATION

ARTICLE 15.5 Request for Information

Before a request for consultations, good offices or mediation is made pursuant to Articles 15.6 (Consultations) or 15.7 (Good Offices or Mediation) respectively, a Party may request, in writing, any relevant information with respect to a measure at issue. The Party to which that request is made shall make all efforts to provide the requested information in a written response to be submitted no later than thirty (30) days after the date of receipt of the request.

ARTICLE 15.6 Consultations

- 1. The Parties shall endeavour to resolve any dispute referred to in Article 15.3 (Scope of Application) by entering into consultations in good faith with the aim of reaching a mutually agreed solution.
- 2. A Party shall seek consultations by means of a written request delivered to the other Party identifying the reasons for the request, including the measure at issue and a description of its factual and legal basis specifying the covered provisions that it considers applicable.
- 3. The Party to which the request for consultations is made shall reply to the request promptly, but no later than ten (10) days after the date of receipt of the request. Consultations shall be held within thirty (30) days of the date of receipt of the request. The consultations shall be deemed to be concluded within thirty (30) days of the date of receipt of the request, unless the Parties agree otherwise.
- 4. Consultations on matters of urgency, including those regarding perishable goods, shall be held within fifteen (15) days of the date of receipt of the request. The consultations shall be deemed to be concluded within those fifteen (15) days, unless the Parties agree otherwise.
- 5. During consultations, each Party shall provide sufficient information so as to allow a complete examination of the measure at issue including how that measure is affecting the operation and application of this Agreement.
- 6. Consultations, including all information disclosed and positions taken by the Parties during consultations, shall be confidential, and without prejudice to the rights of either Party in any further proceedings.
- 7. Consultations may be held in person or by any other means of communication, as the Parties may agree. Consultations, if held in person, shall take place in the territory of the Party to which the request is made, unless the Parties agree otherwise.
- 8. If the Party to which the request is made does not respond to the request for consultations within ten (10) days of the date of its receipt, or if consultations are not held within the timeframes laid down in paragraph 3 or in paragraph 4 respectively, or if the Parties agree not to have consultations, or if consultations have been concluded and no mutually agreed solution has been reached, the Party that sought consultations may have recourse to Article 15.8 (Establishment of a Panel).

ARTICLE 15.7 Good Offices or Mediation

- 1. The Parties may at any time agree to enter into procedures for good offices or mediation. They may begin at any time and be terminated by either Party at any time.
- 2. Proceedings involving good offices or mediation and the particular positions taken by the Parties in these proceedings, shall be confidential and without prejudice

to the rights of either Party in any further proceedings under this Chapter or any other proceedings before a forum selected by the Parties.

3. If the Parties agree, procedures for good offices or mediation may continue during the panel procedures, as set out in Section C.

SECTION C: PANEL PROCEDURES

ARTICLE 15.8 Establishment of a Panel

- 1. If the Parties fail to resolve the dispute through recourse to consultations as provided for in Article 15.6 (Consultations), the Party that sought consultations may request the establishment of a panel.
- 2. The request for the establishment of a panel shall be made by means of a written request delivered to the other Party and shall identify the measure at issue and indicate the legal basis specifying the relevant covered provisions in a manner sufficient to present how such measure is inconsistent with those provisions.
- 3. When a request is made by the complaining Party in accordance with paragraph 1, a panel shall be established.

ARTICLE 15.9 Composition of a Panel

- 1. Unless the Parties agree otherwise, a panel shall consist of three panellists.
- 2. Unless the Parties agree otherwise, the panellists shall neither be nationals of the Parties to the dispute nor have their permanent place of residence in the territory of a Party to the dispute.
- 3. Within twenty (20) days after the establishment of a panel, each Party shall appoint a panellist. The Parties shall, by mutual agreement, within forty (40) days after the establishment of a panel, appoint the third panellist, who shall serve as the chairperson of the panel.
- 4. If either Party fails to appoint a panellist within the time period established in paragraph 3, the other Party may request that the WTO Director General to designate a panellist within twenty (20) days of that request.
- 5. If no agreement is reached on the appointment of the chairperson of the panel within the time period established in paragraph 3, the Parties shall within the next ten (10) days, exchange their respective lists comprising three nominees each who shall not be nationals of either Party. The chair shall then be appointed by draw of iot from the lists within ten (10) days after the expiry of the time period during which the Parties shall exchange their respective lists of nominees. The selection by lot of the chairperson of the panel shall be made by the Joint Committee.
- 6. If a Party fails to submit its list of three nominees within the time period established in paragraph 5, the chairperson shall be appointed by draw of lot from the list submitted by the other Party.

7. The date of composition of the panel shall be the date on which the last of the three selected panellists has notified to the Parties the acceptance of his or her appointment.

ARTICLE 15.10 Requirements for Panellists

- 1. Each panellist shall:
 - (a) have demonstrated expertise in law, international trade, and other matters covered by this Agreement,
 - (b) be independent of, and not be affiliated with or take instructions from, either Party;
 - (c) serve in their individual capacities and not take instructions from any organisation or government with regard to matters related to the dispute;
 - (d) comply with the Code of Conduct for Panellists established in Annex 15A (Code of Conduct for Panellists); and
 - (e) be chosen strictly on the basis of objectivity, reliability, and sound judgment.
- 2. The chairperson shall also have experience in dispute settlement procedures.
- 3. Persons who provided good offices or mediation to the Parties, pursuant to Article 15.7 (Good Offices or Mediation) in relation to the same or a substantially equivalent matter, shall not be eligible to be appointed as panellists in that matter.

ARTICLE 15.11 Replacement of Panellists

If any of the panellists of the original panel becomes unable to act, withdraws or needs to be replaced because that panellist does not comply with the requirements of the Code of Conduct, a successor panellist shall be appointed in the same manner as prescribed for the appointment of the original panellist, and the successor shall have the powers and duties of the original panellist. The work of the panel shall be suspended during the appointment of the successor panellist.

ARTICLE 15.12 Functions of the Panel

Unless the Parties agree otherwise, the panel:

(a) shall make an objective assessment of the matter before it, including an objective assessment of the facts of the case and the applicability of and conformity of the measure at issue with the covered provisions; and

- (b) shall set out, in its decisions and reports, the findings of fact and law and the rationale behind any findings and conclusions that it makes; and
- (c) may consult with the Parties and provide adequate opportunities for the development of a mutually agreed solution.

ARTICLE 15.13 Terms of Reference

1. Unless the Parties agree otherwise within fifteen (15) days after the date of establishment of the panel, the terms of reference of the panel shall be:

"to examine, in the light of the relevant covered provisions of this Agreement cited by the Parties, the matter referred to in the request for the establishment of the panel, to make findings on the conformity of the measure at issue with the relevant covered provisions of this Agreement as well as recommendations, if any, on the means to resolve the dispute, and to deliver a report in accordance with Articles 15.18 (Interim Report) and 15.19 (Final Report)".

2. If the Parties agree on terms of reference other than those referred to in paragraph 1, they shall notify the agreed terms of reference to the panel no later than five (5) days after their agreement.

ARTICLE 15.14 Decision on Urgency

- 1. If a Party so requests, the panel shall decide, within fifteen (15) days of its composition, whether the dispute concerns matters of urgency.
- 2. In cases of urgency, the applicable time periods set out in Articles 15.18 (Interim Report) and 15.19 (Final Report) shall be half of the time prescribed therein.

ARTICLE 15.15 Rules of Interpretation

- 1. The panel shall interpret the covered provisions in accordance with customary rules of interpretation of public international law, including those codified in the Vienna Convention on the Law of Treaties.
- 2. When appropriate, the panel may also take into account relevant interpretations in reports of prior panels established under this Chapter and reports of panels and the Appellate Body adopted by the Dispute Settlement Body of the WTC.

ARTICLE 15.16 Rules of Procedure of the Panel

1. Unless the Parties agree otherwise, the panel shall follow the model rules of procedure set out in Annex 15B (Rules of Procedure for the Panel).

2. The panel may, after consulting with the Parties, adopt additional rules of procedure not inconsistent with the model rules of procedure.

ARTICLE 15.17 Receipt of Information

- 1. Upon the request of a Party, or on its own initiative, the panel may seek from the Parties relevant information it considers necessary and appropriate. The Parties shall respond promptly and fully to any request by the panel for information.
- 2. At the request of a Party, or on its own initiative, a panel may seek information or technical advice from any known source that it deems appropriate, provided that the Parties agree and subject to any terms and conditions agreed by the Parties.
- 3. Any information obtained by the panel under this Article shall be made available to the Parties and the Parties may provide comments on that information.

ARTICLE 15.18 Interim Report

- 1. The panel shall deliver an interim report to the Parties within ninety (90) days after the date of composition of the panel. When the panel considers that this deadline cannot be met, the chairperson of the panel shall notify the Parties in writing, stating the reasons for the delay and the date on which the panel plans to deliver its interim report.
- 2. The interim report shall include a descriptive part and the panel's findings and conclusions.
- 3. Each Party may submit to the panel written comments and a written request to review precise aspects of the interim report within ten (10) days of the date of issuance of the interim report. A Party may comment on the other Party's request within seven (7) days of the delivery of the request.
- 4. After considering any written comments and requests by each Party on the interim report, the panel may modify the interim report and make any further examination it considers appropriate.

ARTICLE 15.19 Final Report

- 1. The panel shall deliver its final report to the Parties within one hundred and twenty (120) days of the date of composition of the panel. When the panel considers that this deadline cannot be met, the chairperson of the panel shall notify the Parties in writing, stating the reasons for the delay and the date on which the panel plans to deliver its final report.
- 2. The final report shall include a discussion of any written comments and requests made by the Parties on the interim report. The panel may, in its final report, suggest ways in which the final report could be implemented.

3. The final report shall be made public within fifteen (15) days of its delivery to the Parties, unless the Parties agree otherwise to publish the final report only in parts or not to publish the final report.

ARTICLE 15.20 Implementation of the Final Report

- 1. Where the panel finds that the responding Party has acted inconsistently with a covered provision, the responding Party shall take any measure necessary to comply promptly and in good faith with the findings and conclusions in the final report.
- 2. The responding Party shall, no later than thirty (30) days after delivery of the final report, notify the complaining Party of the length of the reasonable period of time necessary for compliance with the final report and the Parties shall endeavour to agree on the reasonable period of time required for compliance with the final report.

ARTICLE 15.21 Reasonable Period of Time for Compliance

- 1. If the Parties have not agreed on the length of the reasonable period of time, the complaining Party may, no later than thirty (30) days after the date of receipt of the notification made by the responding Party in accordance with paragraph 2 of Article 15.20 (Implementation of the Final Report), request, in writing, that the original panel determine the length of the reasonable period of time. Such request shall be notified simultaneously to the responding Party. The thirty (30)-day period referred to in this paragraph may be extended by mutual agreement of the Parties.
- 2. The original panel shall deliver its decision to the Parties within thirty (30) days of the date of submission of the request.
- 3. The length of the reasonable period of time for compliance with the final report may be extended by mutual agreement of the Parties.

ARTICLE 15.22 Compliance Review

- 1. The responding Party shall deliver a written notification of its progress in complying with the final report to the complaining Party at least one (1) month before the expiry of the reasonable period of time for compliance with the final report unless the Parties agree otherwise.
- 2. The responding Party shall, no later than at the date of expiry of the reasonable period of time, deliver a notification to the complaining Party of any measure that it has taken to comply with the final report.
- 3. Where the Parties disagree on the existence of measures to comply with the final report, or their consistency with the covered provisions, the complaining Party may request, in writing, that the original panel decide on the matter. Such request shall be notified simultaneously to the responding Party.

- 4. The request shall provide the factual and legal basis for the complaint, including the identification of the specific measures at issue and an indication of why any measures taken by the responding Party fail to comply with the final report or are otherwise inconsistent with the covered provisions.
- 5. The panel shall deliver its decision to the Parties within sixty (60) days of the date of delivery of the request.

ARTICLE 15.23 Temporary Remedies in Case of Non-Compliance

- 1. If the responding Party:
 - (a) fails to notify any measure taken to comply with the final report before the expiry of the reasonable period of time;
 - (b) notifies the complaining Party in writing that it is not possible to comply with the final report within the reasonable period of time; or
 - (c) the original panel finds that no measure taken to comply exists or that the measure taken to comply with the final report as notified by the responding Party is inconsistent with the covered provisions,

the responding Party shall, on request of the complaining Party, enter into consultations with a view to agreeing on a mutually satisfactory agreement or any necessary compensation.

- 2. If the Parties fail to reach a mutual satisfactory agreement or to agree on compensation within thirty (30) days after the date of receipt of the request made in accordance with paragraph 1, the complaining Party may deliver a written notification to the responding Party that it intends to suspend the application to that Party of benefits or other obligations under this Agreement. The notification shall specify the level of intended suspension of benefits or other obligations.
- 3. The complaining Party may begin the suspension of benefits or other obligations referred to in the preceding paragraph thirty (30) days after the date when it served notice on the responding Party, unless the responding Party made a request under paragraph 7.
- 4. The suspension of benefits or other obligations:
 - (a) shall be at a level equivalent to the nullification or impairment that is caused by the failure of the responding Party to comply with the final report; and
 - (b) shall be restricted to benefits accruing to the responding Party under this Agreement.
- 5. In considering what benefits to suspend in accordance with paragraph 2, the complaining Party shall apply the following principles:

- (a) the complaining Party should first seek to suspend benefits in the same sector or sectors as that affected by the measure that the panel has found to be inconsistent with this Agreement or have caused nullification or impairment;¹
- (b) the complaining Party may suspend benefit in other sectors, if it considers that it is not practicable or effective to suspend benefits or other obligations in the same sector.
- 6. The suspension of benefits or other obligations shall be temporary and shall only apply until the inconsistency of the measure with the relevant covered provisions which has been found in the final report has been removed, or until the Parties have reached a mutually agreed solution or agreed on any necessary compensation.
- 7. If the responding Party considers that the suspension of benefits does not comply with paragraphs 4 and 5, that Party may request in writing the original panel to examine the matter no later than fifteen (15) days after the date of receipt of the notification referred to in paragraph 2. That request shall be notified simultaneously to the complaining Party. The original panel shall notify the Parties of its decision on the matter no later than thirty (30) days of the receipt of the request from the responding Party. Benefits or other obligations shall not be suspended until the original panel has delivered its decision. The suspension of benefits or other obligations shall be consistent with this decision.

ARTICLE 15.24 Review of any Measure Taken to Comply After the Adoption of Temporary Remedies

- 1. Upon the notification by the responding Party to the complaining Party of the measure taken to comply with the final report:
 - (a) in a situation where the right to suspend benefits or other obligations has been exercised by the complaining Party in accordance with Article 15.23 (Temporary Remedies in Case of Non-Compliance), the complaining Party shall terminate the suspension of benefits or other obligations no later than thirty (30) days after the date of receipt of the notification, with the exception of the cases referred to in paragraph 2; or
 - (b) in a situation where necessary compensation has been agreed, the responding Party may terminate the application of such compensation no later than thirty (30) days after the date of receipt of the notification, with the exception of the cases referred to in paragraph 2.
- 2. If the Parties do not reach an agreement on whether the measure notified in accordance with paragraph 1 is consistent with the relevant covered provisions

¹ For the purposes of this paragraph, "**sector**" means: (i) with respect to goods, all goods; (ii) with respect to services, a principal sector as identified in the current "Services Sectoral Classification List" which identifies such sectors.

within thirty (30) days after the date of receipt of the notification, the complaining Party shall request, in writing, that the original panel examine the matter. That request shall be notified simultaneously to the responding Party. The decision of the panel shall be notified to the Parties no later than forty-five (45) days after the date of submission of the request. If the panel decides that the measure notified in accordance with paragraph 1 is consistent with the relevant covered provisions, the suspension of benefits or other obligations, or the application of the compensation, shall be terminated no later than fifteen (15) days after the date of the decision. If the panel determines that the notified measure achieves only partial compliance with the covered provisions, the level of suspension of benefits or other obligations, or of the compensation, shall be adapted in light of the decision of the panel.

ARTICLE 15.25 Suspension and Termination of Proceedings

If both Parties so request, the panel shall suspend its work for a period agreed by the Parties and not exceeding twelve (12) consecutive months. In the event of a suspension of the work of the panel, the relevant time periods under this Section shall be extended by the same period of time for which the work of the panel was suspended. The panel shall resume its work before the end of the suspension period at the written request of both Parties. If the work of the panel has been suspended for more than twelve (12) consecutive months, the authority of the panel shall lapse and the dispute settlement proceeding shall be terminated.

SECTION D: GENERAL PROVISIONS

ARTICLE 15.26 Choice of Forum

- 1. Unless otherwise provided in this Article, this Chapter is without prejudice to the rights of the Parties to have recourse to dispute settlement procedures available under other international trade agreements to which they are both parties.
- 2. When a dispute arises with regard to the alleged inconsistency of a particular measure with an obligation under this Agreement and a substantially equivalent obligation under another international trade agreement to which both Parties are party, including the WTO agreements, the complaining Party may select the forum in which to settle the dispute.
- 3. Once a Party has selected the forum and initiated dispute settlement proceedings under this Chapter or under the other international agreement with respect to the particular measure referred to in paragraph 2, that Party shall not initiate dispute settlement proceedings in another forum with respect to that particular measure unless the forum selected first fails to make findings on the issues in dispute for jurisdictional or procedural reasons.
- 4. For the purpose of paragraph 3:
 - (a) dispute settlement proceedings under this Chapter are deemed to be initiated when a Party requests the establishment of a panel in accordance with Article 15.8 (Establishment of a Panel);

- (b) dispute settlement proceedings under the WTO Agreement are deemed to be initiated when a Party requests the establishment of a panel in accordance with Article 6 of the DSU; and
- (c) dispute settlement proceedings under any other agreement are deemed to be initiated when a Party requests the establishment of a dispute settlement panel in accordance with the relevant provisions of that agreement.

ARTICLE 15.27 Costs

- 1. Unless the Parties agree otherwise, the costs of the panel and other expenses associated with the conduct of its proceedings shall be borne in equal parts by both Parties.
- 2. Each Party shall bear its own expenses and legal costs in the panel proceedings.

ARTICLE 15.28 Mutually Agreed Solution

- 1. The Parties may reach a mutually agreed solution at any time with respect to any dispute referred to in Article 15.3 (Scope of Application).
- 2. If a mutually agreed solution is reached during the panel procedure, the Parties shall jointly notify that solution to the chairperson of the panel. Upon such notification, the panel proceedings shall be terminated.
- 3. Each Party shall take measures necessary to implement the mutually agreed solution within the agreed time period.
- 4. No later than at the expiry of the agreed time period, the implementing Party shall inform the other Party, in writing, of any measure that it has taken to implement the mutually agreed solution.

ARTICLE 15.29 Time Periods

- 1. All time periods laid down in this Chapter shall be counted in calendar days from the day following the act to which they refer.
- 2. Any time period referred to in this Chapter may be modified by mutual agreement of the Parties.

ARTICLE 15.30 Annexes

The Joint Committee may modify Annex 15A (Code of Conduct for Panellists) and Annex 15B (Rules of Procedure for the Panel).

ANNEX 15A Code of Conduct for Panellists (Referred to in Chapter 15)

Definitions

- 1. For the purposes of this Annex:
 - (a) "assistant" means a person who, under the terms of appointment of a panellist, conducts research or provides support for the panellist;
 - (b) "panellist" means a member of a panel established under Article 15.8 (Establishment of a Panel);
 - (c) "proceeding", unless otherwise specified, means the proceeding of a panel under Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement); and
 - (d) "staff", in respect of a panellist, means persons under the direction and control of the panellist, other than assistants.

Responsibilities to the Process

2. Every panellist shall avoid impropriety and the appearance of impropriety, shall be independent and impartial, shall avoid direct and indirect conflicts of interests and shall observe high standards of conduct so that the integrity and impartiality of the dispute settlement process are preserved. Former panellists shall comply with the obligations established in paragraphs 17 through 20 of this Annex.

Disclosure Obligations

- 3. Prior to confirmation of his or her selection as a panellist under this Agreement, a candidate shall disclose any interest, relationship or matter that is likely to affect his or her independence or impartiality or that might reasonably create an appearance of impropriety or bias in the proceeding. To this end, a candidate shall make all reasonable efforts to become aware of any such interests, relationships and matters.
- 4. Once selected, a panellist shall continue to make all reasonable efforts to become aware of any interests, relationships and matters referred to in paragraph 3 and shall disclose them by communicating them in writing to the Joint Committee for consideration by the Parties. The obligation to disclose is a continuing duty, which requires a panellist to disclose any such interests, relationships and matters that may arise during any stage of the proceeding.
- 5. In the event of uncertainty regarding whether an interest, relationship or matter must be disclosed, a candidate or panellist should err in favour of disclosure.

Performance of Duties by Panellists

- 6. A panellist shall comply with the provisions of Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement) and the applicable rules of procedure in Annex 15B (Rules of Procedure for the Panel).
- 7. Upon selection, a panellist shall perform his or her duties thoroughly and expeditiously throughout the course of the proceeding with fairness and diligence.
- 8. A panellist shall not deny other panellists the opportunity to participate in all aspects of the proceeding.
- 9. A panellist shall consider only those issues raised in the proceeding and necessary to rendering a decision and shall not delegate the duty to decide to any other person.
- 10. A panellist shall take all appropriate steps to ensure that the panellist's assistant and staff are aware of, and comply with, paragraphs 2, 3, 4, 19, 20 and 21.
- 11. A panellist shall not engage in ex parte contacts concerning the proceeding.
- 12. A panellist shall not communicate matters concerning actual or potential violations of this Annex by another panellist unless the communication is to both Parties or is necessary to ascertain whether that panellist has violated or may violate this Annex.

Independence and Impartiality of Panellists

- 13. A panellist shall be independent and impartial. A panellist shall act in a fair manner and shall avoid creating an appearance of impropriety or bias.
- 14. A panellist shall not be influenced by self-interest, outside pressure, political considerations, public clamour, prior affiliation, loyalty to a Party or fear of criticism.
- 15. A panellist shall not, directly or indirectly, incur any obligation or accept any benefit that would in any way interfere, or appear to interfere, with the proper performance of the panellist's duties.
- 16. A panellist shall not use his or her position on the panel to advance any personal or private interests. A panellist shall avoid actions that may create the impression that others are in a special position to influence the panellist. A panellist shall make every effort to prevent or discourage others from representing themselves as being in such a position.
- 17. A panellist shall not allow past or existing financial, business, professional, family or social relationships or responsibilities to influence the panellist's conduct or judgment.
- 18. A panellist shall avoid entering into any relationship, or acquiring any financial interest, that is likely to affect the panellist's impartiality or that might reasonably create an appearance of impropriety or bias.

Duties in Certain Situations

19. A panellist or former panellist shall avoid actions that may create the appearance that the panellist was biased in carrying out the panellist's duties or would benefit from the decision or report of the panel.

Maintenance of Confidentiality

- 20. A panellist or former panellist shall not at any time disclose or use any non-public information concerning the proceeding or acquired during the proceeding except for the purposes of the proceeding and shall not, in any case, disclose or use any such information to gain personal advantage, or advantage for others, or to affect adversely the interest of others. A panellist shall not make any public statement regarding the merits of a pending panel proceeding.
- 21. A panellist shall not disclose a Panel Report, or parts thereof, prior to its publication.
- 22. A panellist or former panellist shall not at any time disclose the deliberations of a panel, or any panellist's view, except as required by legal or constitutional requirements.

ANNEX 15B Rules of Procedure for the Panel (Referred to in Chapter 15)

Timetable

- 1. After consulting the Parties, the panel shall, whenever possible, within seven (7) days from the date of composition of the panel, fix the timetable for the panel process. The indicative timetable attached to this Annex should be used as a guide.
- 2. The panel process shall, as a general rule, not exceed one hundred twenty (120) days from the date of composition of the panel until the date of the final report, unless the Parties agree otherwise.
- 3. Should the panel consider there is a need to modify the timetable, it shall consult the Parties in writing regarding the proposed modification and the reason for it and make necessary procedural or administrative adjustments as may be required.

Written Submissions and other Documents

- 4. Unless the panel otherwise decides, the complaining Party shall deliver its first written submission to the panel no later than ten days (10) days from the date of composition of the panel. The responding Party shall deliver its first written submission to the panel no later than thirty (30) days after the date of delivery of the complaining Party's first written submission. Copies shall be provided for each panellist.
- 5. Each Party shall also provide a copy of its first written submission to the other Party at the same time as it is delivered to the panel.
- 6. Within five (5) days of the conclusion of the hearing, each Party may deliver to the panel and the other Party a supplementary written submission responding to any matter that arose during the hearing.
- 7. All written documents provided to the panel or by one Party to the other Party shall also be provided in electronic form.
- 8. Minor errors of a clerical nature in any request, notice, written submission or other document related to the panel proceeding may be corrected as soon as possible by delivery of a new document clearly indicating the changes.

Operation of the Panel

- 9. The Chair of the panel shall preside at all of its meetings. The panel may delegate to the Chair the authority to make administrative and procedural decisions.
- 10. Panel deliberations shall be confidential. Only panellists may take part in the deliberations of the panel. The Panel Report shall be drafted without the presence of the Parties in light of the information provided and the statements made.

- 11. Opinions expressed in the Panel Report by individual panellists shall be anonymous.
- 12. Except as otherwise provided in this Annex, the panel may conduct its business by any means, including by telephone, facsimile transmission and any other means of electronic communication.

Hearings

- 13. The timetable established in accordance with Rule 1 shall provide for at least one hearing for the Parties to present their cases to the panel.
- 14. The panel may convene additional hearings if the Parties so agree.
- 15. All panellists shall be present at hearings. Panel hearings shall be held in closed session with only the panellists and the Parties in attendance. However, in consultation with the Parties, assistants, translators or designated note takers may also be present at hearings to assist the panel in its work. Any such arrangements established by the panel may be modified with the agreement of the Parties.
- 16. The hearing shall be conducted by the panel in a manner ensuring that the complaining Party and the responding Party are afforded equal time to present their case. The panel shall conduct the hearing in the following manner: argument of the complaining Party; argument of the responding Party; the reply of the complaining Party; the counter-reply of the responding Party; closing statement of the complaining Party; and closing statement of the responding Party. The Chair may set time limits for oral arguments to ensure that each Party is afforded equal time.
- 17. The Parties to the dispute shall make available to the panel written versions of their oral statements before the panel within one (1) day.

Questions

- 18. The panel may direct questions to either Party at any time during the proceedings. The Parties shall respond promptly and fully to any request by the panel for such information as the panel considers necessary and appropriate.
- 19. Where the question is in writing, each Party shall also provide a copy of its response to such questions to the other Party at the same time as it is delivered to the panel. Each Party shall be given the opportunity to provide written comments on the response of the other Party.

Confidentiality

- 20. The panel's hearings and the documents submitted to it shall be confidential. Each Party shall treat as confidential information submitted to the panel by the other Party which that Party has designated as confidential.
- 21. Where a Party designates as confidential its written submissions to the panel, it shall, on request of the other Party, provide the panel and the other Party with a non-confidential summary of the information contained in its written submissions that could be disclosed to the public no later than five (5) days after the date of request.

Nothing in these Rules shall prevent a Party from disclosing statements of its own positions to the public.

Role of Experts

22. On request of a Party, or on its own initiative, the panel may seek information and technical advice from any individual or body that it deems appropriate, provided that the Parties agree and subject to such terms and conditions as the Parties agree. The panel shall provide the Parties with any information so obtained for comment.

Working Language

23. The working language of the panel proceedings, including for written submissions, oral arguments or presentations, the report of the panel and all written and oral communications between the Parties and with the panel, shall be the English language.

Venue

24. The venue for the hearings of the panel shall be decided by agreement between the Parties. If there is no agreement, the first hearing shall be held in the territory of the responding Party, and any additional hearings shall alternate between the territories of the Parties.

Expenses

25. The panel shall keep a record and render a final account of all general expenses incurred in connection with the proceedings, including those paid to its assistants, designated note takers or other individuals that it retains.

Indicative Timetable for the Panel

Panel established on xx/xx/xxxx.

- 1. Receipt of first written submissions of the Parties:
 - (a) complaining Party: ten (10) days after the date of the composition of the panel;
 - (b) responding Party: thirty (30) days after (a);
- 2. Date of the first hearing with the Parties: fifteen (15) days after receipt of the first submission of the responding Party;
- 3. Receipt of written supplementary submissions of the Parties: five (5) days after the date of the first hearing;
- 4. Issuance of initial report to the Parties: thirty (30) days after receipt of written supplementary submissions;
- 5. Deadline for the Parties to provide written comments on the initial report: ten (10) days after the issuance of the initial report; and
- 6. Issuance of final report to the Parties: within thirty (30) days of presentation of the initial report.

CHAPTER 16 EXCEPTIONS

ARTICLE 16.1 General Exceptions

- 1. For the purposes of Chapter 2 (Trade in Goods), Chapter 3 (Rules of Origin), Chapter 6 (Customs Procedures and Trade Facilitation), Article XX of the GATT 1994 and its interpretative note are incorporated into and form part of this Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*.
- 2. Without prejudice to the SPS Agreement, for the purpose of Chapter 4 (Sanitary and Phytosanitary Measures), Article XX(b) of the GATT 1994 is incorporated into and forms part of this Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*.
- 3. Without prejudice to the TBT Agreement, for the purpose of Chapter 5 (Technical Barriers to Trade), Article XX of the GATT 1994 and its interpretative note are incorporated into and form part of this Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*.
- 4. For the purpose of Chapter 8 (Trade in Services), Article XIV of the GATS, including its footnotes, is incorporated into and forms part of this Agreement, *mutatis mutandis*.

ARTICLE 16.2 Security Exceptions

- 1. Nothing in this Agreement shall be construed:
 - (a) to require any Party to furnish any information, the disclosure of which it considers contrary to its essential security interests; or
 - (b) to prevent any Party from taking any action which it considers necessary for the protection of its essential security interests:
 - (i) relating to fissionable and fusionable materials or the materials from which they are derived;
 - (ii) relating to the traffic in arms, ammunition and implements of war and to such traffic in other goods and materials as is carried on directly or indirectly for the purpose of supplying a military establishment;
 - (iii) relating to the supply of services as carried out directly or indirectly for the purpose of provisioning a military establishment;
 - (iv) relating to the protection of critical public infrastructure, including, but not limited to, critical communications infrastructures, power infrastructures and water infrastructures, from deliberate attempts intended to disable or degrade such infrastructures;

- (v) taken in time of domestic emergency, or war or other emergency in international relations; or
- (c) to prevent any Party from taking any action in pursuance of its obligations under the United Nations Charter for the maintenance of international peace and security.

ARTICLE 16.3 Taxation

- 1. Nothing in this Agreement shall apply to any direct taxation measure.
- 2. Nothing in this Agreement shall affect the rights and obligations of any Party under any tax convention. In the event of any inconsistency between this Agreement and any tax convention, the tax convention shall prevail to the extent of the inconsistency.

CHAPTER 17 ADMINISTRATION OF THE AGREEMENT

ARTICLE 17.1 Joint Committee

- 1. The Parties hereby establish a Joint Committee.
- 2. The Joint Committee:
 - (a) shall be composed of representatives of the Parties;
 - (b) in addition to the standing committees or subcommittees expressly provided for under this Agreement; may establish or restructure standing or ad hoc subcommittees or working groups as it considers necessary to assist it in accomplishing its tasks and assign any of its powers thereto.
- 3. The Joint Committee shall meet within one (1) year from the entry into force of this Agreement. Thereafter, it shall meet every two (2) years unless the Parties agree otherwise, to consider any matter relating to this Agreement. The regular sessions of the Joint Committee shall be held alternately in the territories of the Parties.
- 4. The Joint Committee shall also hold special sessions without undue delay from the date of a request thereof from either Party.
- 5. The functions of the Joint Committee shall be as follows:
 - (a) to review, consider, assess, and monitor the results and overall operation of this Agreement, including improving market access in the light of the experiences gained during application of this Agreement and its objectives, including matters reported by the subcommittees or working groups or contact points;
 - (b) to consider and recommend any amendments to this Agreement that may be proposed by either Party, including the modification of concessions made under this Agreement:
 - (c) to endeavour to amicably resolve disputes between the Parties in connection with the operation or implementation of the Agreement, without prejudice to the rights of the Parties under Chapter 15 (Dispute Settlement);
 - (d) to supervise and coordinate the work of all committees, subcommittees and working groups established under this Agreement;
 - (e) if requested by either Party, to propose interpretation to be given to the provisions of this Agreement;

- (f) to review the possibility of further removal of obstacles to trade between the Parties and the further development of the trade relationship;
- (g) to explore ways to further enhance trade between the Parties and to further the objectives of this Agreement;
- (h) to consider any other matter that may affect the operation of this Agreement;
- (i) to adopt decisions or make recommendations as envisaged by this Agreement; and
- (j) to carry out any other functions as may be agreed by the Parties.
- 6. The Joint Committee shall establish its own working procedures.
- 7. Meetings of the Joint Committee and of any standing or ad hoc subcommittees or working groups may be conducted in person or by any other means as determined by the Parties.

ARTICLE 17.2 Communications

- 1. Each Party shall designate a contact point to receive and facilitate official communications between the Parties on any matter relating to this Agreement, unless otherwise provided in this Agreement.
- 2. All official communications in relation to this Agreement shall be in the English language.

CHAPTER 18 FINAL PROVISIONS

ARTICLE 18.1 Annexes, Footnotes and Side Letters

The Annexes, footnotes, and Side Letters wherever so explicitly provided therein, shall constitute an integral part of this Agreement.

ARTICLE 18.2 Amendments

- 1. Either Party may submit proposals for amendments to this Agreement to the Joint Committee for its consideration. After the Joint Committee's recommendation, the Parties shall submit such amendment to this Agreement to the Parties for approval and completion of each Party's internal legal procedures.
- 2. Where an amendment has been ratified, accepted or approved by a Party, it shall notify the other Party of such approval, in writing, through diplomatic channels.
- 3. Amendments to this Agreement shall enter into force in the same manner as provided for in Article 18.5 (Entry into Force).

ARTICLE 18.3 Accession

Any country, group of countries or customs territory (hereinafter referred to as "acceding Party") may accede to this Agreement, subject to such terms and conditions as may be agreed between the acceding Party and the Parties to this Agreement, and following approval in accordance with the applicable internal legal procedures of the acceding Party and the Parties to this Agreement. Such accession shall be effective sixty (60) days from the date of deposit of the instrument of accession with the Joint Committee.

ARTICLE 18.4 Duration and Termination

- 1. This Agreement shall be valid for an indefinite period.
- 2. Either Party may terminate this Agreement by a written notification to the other Party, and the termination shall take effect six (6) months after the date of such notification.

ARTICLE 18.5 Entry into Force

- 1. The Parties shall ratify this Agreement in accordance with their internal legal procedures.
- 2. When a Party has ratified this Agreement in accordance with its internal legal procedures, that Party shall notify the other Party of such ratification, approval or acceptance in writing, through diplomatic channels, within a period of sixty (60) days.
- 3. Unless the Parties agree otherwise, where both Parties have notified each other of such ratification, approval or acceptance, this Agreement shall enter into force on the first day of the second month following the date of receipt of the last written notification.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned, being duly authorised by their respective Governments, have signed this Agreement.

DONE in two originals at New Delhi on this 18th day of February, 2022.

For the Government of the Republic of India

For the Government of the United Arab Emirates

H.E. Piyush Goyal
Minister of Commerce & Industry,
Consumer Affairs & Food & Public
Distribution and Textiles
Government of India

H.E. Abdulla bin Touq Al Marri Minister of Economy Government of UAE